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                                                          14/1/1 
     Tel : (012) 748-6066 
     Fax : (012) 323-9574 
     E-mail : Maureen.Toka@gpw.gov.za 
                 

20 October 2016 
                   
 
Dear Value Customers 
 
The 27th of December 2016 has been declared as a public holiday by the State President Mr 
Jacob Zuma. 
 
For this reason, the closing date of all gazettes during that week will be a day before 
scheduled dates as published in the gazette or on the website. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Maureen Toka 
Acting Assistant Director: Publications 
(Tel): 012 748-6066 
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CROSS-BORDER ROAD TRANSPORT AGENCY 
 

APPLICATIONS FOR PERMITS 
 
 
Particulars in respect of applications for permits as submitted to the 
Cross-Border Road Transport Agency, indicating, firstly, the reference 
number, and then- 
 
(i) the name of the applicant and the name of the applicant's 
 representative, if applicable; 
(ii)  the country of departure, destination and, where applicable, 
 transit; 
(iii) the applicant's postal address or, in the case of a representative 

applying on behalf of the applicant, the representative's postal 
address; 

(iv)  the number and type of vehicles, including the carrying capacity of 
each vehicle; and 

(v)  a full route description 
 
Particulars concerning any existing authorization of the applicant must be 
available for scrutiny at the offices of the Agency. 
 
 
In terms of the regulation 3 of the Cross-Border Road Transport 
Regulations, 1998, if any interested party wants to object to an 
application being granted, he or she has to do so by putting the reasons 
therefor in writing and handing over five copies thereof personally, or by 
posting them by registered post, to the Regulatory Committee, and so 
handing over or posting one copy thereof to the applicant or his or her 
representative, within 21 days of the publication in the Gazette. 
 
 

-------------------------------------------------- 
 

MENLYN 
 
Address to which representations must be submitted: 
 
The Chief Executive Officer, PO Box 560, Menlyn, 0063 and the respective 
applicant. 
 
Full particulars in respect of each applicant are open to inspection at 
the Regulatory Committee, Glen Manor Office Block, Building No 3, Frikkie 
de Beer Street, Menlyn, Pretoria, 0063. 
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O.P. 839214(2) MASHABA C I.N. 6910025624085(3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Mozambique (4)  
C/O  EKURHULENI CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION 159 MEYER STREET MELODY CENTER ROOM 505 GERMISTON 
1401(5) New Permit(6) 1 x 16 passenger Micro bus(7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects 
from Simmer Street Taxi Rank, Germiston, into Meyer Street, into Man Road, into Pretoria Road, 
onto the N4 pass Boksburg and Benoni, onto the N12 pass Delmas, Ogies, Witbank, onto the N4 pass 
Middelburg, Wonderfontein, Belfast, Machadodorp, Watervalboven, Ngodwana, Nelspruit, Kaapmuiden, 
Malelane and Komatipoort to the RSA/Mozambique Border at Lebombo/Ressano Garcia border post onto 
the EN4 pass Moamba Tollgate, Matola Tollgate and Maputo onto the EN1 pass Macia and Xai-Xai to 
Chokwe Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the 
forward journey passengers may be picked up from Simmer Street Taxi Rank, Germiston and set down 
at Chokwe Taxi Rank in Mozambique and that on the return journey passengers may be picked up from 
Chokwe Taxi Rank in Mozambique and set down at the Simmer Street Taxi Rank, Germiston. No 
intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 840325(2) THOBELA M I.N. 7611075871084(3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Mozambique (4)  
C/O  BOKSBURG CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION KIMAX BUILDING 69 MARKET STREET 1ST FLOOR 2 BOKSBURG 
1460(5) New Permit(6) 1 x 14 passenger Micro bus(7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects 
from the Market Street Taxi Rank in Boksburg, onto the R21, onto the N4 pass Benoni, Springs, 
Delmas, Ogies, Witbank, Middelburg, Hectorspruit and Komatipoort to the RSA/Mozambique border at 
Lebombo/Ressano Garcia border post, onto the EN4 pass Ressano Garcia, Matola, Brigada Montada 
onto the EN1 pass Macia to Xai-Xai Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to 
the condition that on the forward journey passengers will be picked up from Market Street Taxi 
Rank in Boksburg and set down at Xai Xai Taxi Rank in Mozambique and that on the return journey 
passengers will be picked up from Xai Xai Taxi Rank in Mozambique and set down at Market Street 
Taxi Rank in Boksburg. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 840772(2) FERO VIA TRADING (PTY) LTD  I.N. 201315165807 (3) Regions: Republic of South 
Africa - Tourism (4) PO BOX 19127 SUNWARD PARK  1470(5) New Permit(6) 1 x 37 passenger BUS LUXURY 
(Above 30 Passengers)(7)  SOUTH AFRICA-SWAZILAND: Tourists and their personal effects from points 
within South Africa to points within Swaziland through the RSA/Swaziland border at (see list 
below); and/or tourists from points within Swaziland to points within South Africa through the 
Swaziland/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Swaziland: Mananga Border 
Gate; Jeppe's Reef/Matsamo; Josefsdal/Bulembu; Oshoek/Ngwenya; Waverley/Lunatsi; 
Nerston/Sandlane; Houtkop; Bothashoop/Gege; Onverwacht/Salitje; Mahamba; Emahlathini/Sicunusa; 
Golela/Lavumisa. SWAZILAND – MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Swaziland to points within Mozambique through the Swaziland/Mozambique border at border post (see 
list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points 
within Swaziland through the Mozambique/Swaziland border at (see border post list below): 
Swaziland/Mozambique: Lomahasha/Namaacha; Mhlumeni/Goba Fronteira. MOZAMBIQUE-MALAWI: Tourists 
and their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within Malawi through the 
Mozambique/Malawi border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Malawi to points within Mozambique through the Malawi/Mozambique 
border at (see border post list below): Mozambique/Malawi: Ulongwe/Dedza; Zobue/Mwanza; 
Milange/Mulanje; Mandimba/Chiponde. MOZAMBIQUE-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from 
points within Mozambique to points within Zimbabwe through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at (see 
border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe 
to points within Mozambique through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at: (see border post list 
below): Mozambique/Zimbabwe: Chicualacuala/Sango; Espungabera/Mount Selinda; Machipanda/Forbes-
Mutare; Rotanda/Cashel; Cochemane/Nyamapanda; Mukumbura/Mukumbura; Zomba/Kanyemba. SOUTH AFRICA-
MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within 
Mozambique through the RSA/Mozambique border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within South Africa through the 
Mozambique/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Mozambique: Lebombo/Ressano 
Garcia; Kosi Bay (Tourist use only); Giriyondo (Tourist use only); Pafuri (Tourist use only). 
SOUTH AFRICA-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to 
points within Zimbabwe through the RSA/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below); and/or 
tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points within South Africa 
through the Zimbabwe/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Zimbabwe: Beit 
Bridge/Beit Bridge. ZIMBABWE-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Zimbabwe to points within Zambia through the Zimbabwe/Zambia border at (see border post list 
below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within 
Zimbabwe through the Zambia/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below): Zimbabwe/Zambia: 
Victoria Falls/Livingstone; Kariba; Chirundu. ZAMBIA-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zambia to points within Malawi through the Zambia/Malawi border at (see border 
post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Malawi to points 
within Zambia through the Malawi/Zambia border at (see border post list below): Zambia/Malawi: 
Chipata/Mchinji: Chitipa/Nyika Plateau. ZIMBABWE-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zimbabwe to points within Botswana through the Zimbabwe/Botswana border at 
(see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Botswana to points within Zimbabwe through the Botswana/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list 
below): Zimbabwe/Botswana: Kazungula/Kazungula Road; Pandamatenga; Plumtree/Ramokawebana. SOUTH 
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AFRICA-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points 
within Botswana through the RSA/Botswana border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists 
and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within South Africa through the 
Botswana/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Botswana: Boshoek; Bray; 
Derdepoort/Sikwane; Gemsbok; Groblersbrug/Martin's Drift; Kopfontein/Tlokweng; Makgobistad; 
McCarthysrust; Middelputs; Makopong; Platjan/Baine's Drift; Pontdrift/Mashatu; Ramatlabama; 
Skilpadshek/Pioneer Gate; Stockpoort/Parr's Halt; Swartkoppiesfontein/Ramotswa; Zanzibar. 
BOTSWANA-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within 
Zambia through the Botswana/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within Botswana through the 
Zambia/Botswana border at (see border post list below): Botswana/ Zambia: Kazungula 
Ferry/Kazungula Ferry; Ferry/Kazungula Ferry. BOTSWANA-NAMIBIA: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Botswana to points within Namibia through the Botswana/Namibia border 
at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Namibia to points within Botswana through the Namibia/Botswana border at (see border post list 
below): Botswana/Namibia: Ngoma Bridge/Ngoma; Shakawe/Muhembo; Buitepos/Mamuno. NAMIBIA-ZAMBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within Namibia to points within Zambia through 
the Namibia/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zambia to points within Namibia through the Zambia/Namibia border at 
(see border post list below): Namibia/Zambia: Katima Mulilo/Sesheke. SOUTH AFRICA-NAMIBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Namibia 
through the RSA/Namibia border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their 
personal effects from points within Namibia to points within South Africa through the Namibia/RSA 
border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Namibia: Klein Menasse/Rietfontein; 
Nakop/Ariamsvlei; Noenieput; Onseepkans/Velloorsdrift; Vioolsdrift/Noordoewer; Mata-Mata (Tourist 
use only); Welverdiend; Sendelingsdrif (Tourist use only). SOUTH AFRICA-LESOTHO: Tourists and 
their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Lesotho through the 
RSA/Lesotho border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Lesotho to points within South Africa through the Lesotho/RSA border at (see 
border post list below): South Africa/Lesotho: Caledonspoort; Ficksburg Bridge/Maputsoe; 
Makhaleen Bridge; Maseru Bridge; Monantsa's Pass; Ongeluksnek; Peka Bridge; Qacha's Nek; 
Ramatseliso's Gate; Sani Pass; Sepapu's Gate; Bushman's Nek/Nkonkoana; Tele Bridge; Van Rooyen's 
Gate/Mafeteng. General Condition: Any tour conducted in terms of this permit and route 
description must start and/or end within the Republic of South Africa. 
 
O.P. 840773(2) FERO VIA TRADING (PTY) LTD  I.N. 201315165807 (3) Regions: Republic of South 
Africa - Tourism (4) PO BOX 19127 SUNWARD PARK  1470(5) New Permit(6) 1 x 14 passenger Micro 
bus(7)  SOUTH AFRICA-SWAZILAND: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South 
Africa to points within Swaziland through the RSA/Swaziland border at (see list below); and/or 
tourists from points within Swaziland to points within South Africa through the Swaziland/RSA 
border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Swaziland: Mananga Border Gate; Jeppe's 
Reef/Matsamo; Josefsdal/Bulembu; Oshoek/Ngwenya; Waverley/Lunatsi; Nerston/Sandlane; Houtkop; 
Bothashoop/Gege; Onverwacht/Salitje; Mahamba; Emahlathini/Sicunusa; Golela/Lavumisa. SWAZILAND – 
MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Swaziland to points within 
Mozambique through the Swaziland/Mozambique border at border post (see list below); and/or 
tourists and their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within Swaziland 
through the Mozambique/Swaziland border at (see border post list below): Swaziland/Mozambique: 
Lomahasha/Namaacha; Mhlumeni/Goba Fronteira. MOZAMBIQUE-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Mozambique to points within Malawi through the Mozambique/Malawi 
border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points 
within Malawi to points within Mozambique through the Malawi/Mozambique border at (see border 
post list below): Mozambique/Malawi: Ulongwe/Dedza; Zobue/Mwanza; Milange/Mulanje; 
Mandimba/Chiponde. MOZAMBIQUE-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Mozambique to points within Zimbabwe through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at (see border post 
list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points 
within Mozambique through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at: (see border post list below): 
Mozambique/Zimbabwe: Chicualacuala/Sango; Espungabera/Mount Selinda; Machipanda/Forbes-Mutare; 
Rotanda/Cashel; Cochemane/Nyamapanda; Mukumbura/Mukumbura; Zomba/Kanyemba. SOUTH AFRICA-
MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within 
Mozambique through the RSA/Mozambique border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within South Africa through the 
Mozambique/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Mozambique: Lebombo/Ressano 
Garcia; Kosi Bay (Tourist use only); Giriyondo (Tourist use only); Pafuri (Tourist use only). 
SOUTH AFRICA-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to 
points within Zimbabwe through the RSA/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below); and/or 
tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points within South Africa 
through the Zimbabwe/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Zimbabwe: Beit 
Bridge/Beit Bridge. ZIMBABWE-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Zimbabwe to points within Zambia through the Zimbabwe/Zambia border at (see border post list 
below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within 
Zimbabwe through the Zambia/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below): Zimbabwe/Zambia: 
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Victoria Falls/Livingstone; Kariba; Chirundu. ZAMBIA-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zambia to points within Malawi through the Zambia/Malawi border at (see border 
post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Malawi to points 
within Zambia through the Malawi/Zambia border at (see border post list below): Zambia/Malawi: 
Chipata/Mchinji: Chitipa/Nyika Plateau. ZIMBABWE-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zimbabwe to points within Botswana through the Zimbabwe/Botswana border at 
(see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Botswana to points within Zimbabwe through the Botswana/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list 
below): Zimbabwe/Botswana: Kazungula/Kazungula Road; Pandamatenga; Plumtree/Ramokawebana. SOUTH 
AFRICA-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points 
within Botswana through the RSA/Botswana border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists 
and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within South Africa through the 
Botswana/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Botswana: Boshoek; Bray; 
Derdepoort/Sikwane; Gemsbok; Groblersbrug/Martin's Drift; Kopfontein/Tlokweng; Makgobistad; 
McCarthysrust; Middelputs; Makopong; Platjan/Baine's Drift; Pontdrift/Mashatu; Ramatlabama; 
Skilpadshek/Pioneer Gate; Stockpoort/Parr's Halt; Swartkoppiesfontein/Ramotswa; Zanzibar. 
BOTSWANA-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within 
Zambia through the Botswana/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within Botswana through the 
Zambia/Botswana border at (see border post list below): Botswana/ Zambia: Kazungula 
Ferry/Kazungula Ferry; Ferry/Kazungula Ferry. BOTSWANA-NAMIBIA: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Botswana to points within Namibia through the Botswana/Namibia border 
at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Namibia to points within Botswana through the Namibia/Botswana border at (see border post list 
below): Botswana/Namibia: Ngoma Bridge/Ngoma; Shakawe/Muhembo; Buitepos/Mamuno. NAMIBIA-ZAMBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within Namibia to points within Zambia through 
the Namibia/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zambia to points within Namibia through the Zambia/Namibia border at 
(see border post list below): Namibia/Zambia: Katima Mulilo/Sesheke. SOUTH AFRICA-NAMIBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Namibia 
through the RSA/Namibia border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their 
personal effects from points within Namibia to points within South Africa through the Namibia/RSA 
border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Namibia: Klein Menasse/Rietfontein; 
Nakop/Ariamsvlei; Noenieput; Onseepkans/Velloorsdrift; Vioolsdrift/Noordoewer; Mata-Mata (Tourist 
use only); Welverdiend; Sendelingsdrif (Tourist use only). SOUTH AFRICA-LESOTHO: Tourists and 
their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Lesotho through the 
RSA/Lesotho border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Lesotho to points within South Africa through the Lesotho/RSA border at (see 
border post list below): South Africa/Lesotho: Caledonspoort; Ficksburg Bridge/Maputsoe; 
Makhaleen Bridge; Maseru Bridge; Monantsa's Pass; Ongeluksnek; Peka Bridge; Qacha's Nek; 
Ramatseliso's Gate; Sani Pass; Sepapu's Gate; Bushman's Nek/Nkonkoana; Tele Bridge; Van Rooyen's 
Gate/Mafeteng. General Condition: Any tour conducted in terms of this permit and route 
description must start and/or end within the Republic of South Africa. 
 
O.P. 840774(2) FERO VIA TRADING (PTY) LTD  I.N. 201315165807 (3) Regions: Republic of South 
Africa - Tourism (4) PO BOX 19127 SUNWARD PARK  1470(5) New Permit(6) 1 x 37 passenger BUS LUXURY 
(Above 30 Passengers)(7)  SOUTH AFRICA-SWAZILAND: Tourists and their personal effects from points 
within South Africa to points within Swaziland through the RSA/Swaziland border at (see list 
below); and/or tourists from points within Swaziland to points within South Africa through the 
Swaziland/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Swaziland: Mananga Border 
Gate; Jeppe's Reef/Matsamo; Josefsdal/Bulembu; Oshoek/Ngwenya; Waverley/Lunatsi; 
Nerston/Sandlane; Houtkop; Bothashoop/Gege; Onverwacht/Salitje; Mahamba; Emahlathini/Sicunusa; 
Golela/Lavumisa. SWAZILAND – MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Swaziland to points within Mozambique through the Swaziland/Mozambique border at border post (see 
list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points 
within Swaziland through the Mozambique/Swaziland border at (see border post list below): 
Swaziland/Mozambique: Lomahasha/Namaacha; Mhlumeni/Goba Fronteira. MOZAMBIQUE-MALAWI: Tourists 
and their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within Malawi through the 
Mozambique/Malawi border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Malawi to points within Mozambique through the Malawi/Mozambique 
border at (see border post list below): Mozambique/Malawi: Ulongwe/Dedza; Zobue/Mwanza; 
Milange/Mulanje; Mandimba/Chiponde. MOZAMBIQUE-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from 
points within Mozambique to points within Zimbabwe through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at (see 
border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe 
to points within Mozambique through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at: (see border post list 
below): Mozambique/Zimbabwe: Chicualacuala/Sango; Espungabera/Mount Selinda; Machipanda/Forbes-
Mutare; Rotanda/Cashel; Cochemane/Nyamapanda; Mukumbura/Mukumbura; Zomba/Kanyemba. SOUTH AFRICA-
MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within 
Mozambique through the RSA/Mozambique border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within South Africa through the 
Mozambique/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Mozambique: Lebombo/Ressano 
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Garcia; Kosi Bay (Tourist use only); Giriyondo (Tourist use only); Pafuri (Tourist use only). 
SOUTH AFRICA-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to 
points within Zimbabwe through the RSA/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below); and/or 
tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points within South Africa 
through the Zimbabwe/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Zimbabwe: Beit 
Bridge/Beit Bridge. ZIMBABWE-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Zimbabwe to points within Zambia through the Zimbabwe/Zambia border at (see border post list 
below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within 
Zimbabwe through the Zambia/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below): Zimbabwe/Zambia: 
Victoria Falls/Livingstone; Kariba; Chirundu. ZAMBIA-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zambia to points within Malawi through the Zambia/Malawi border at (see border 
post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Malawi to points 
within Zambia through the Malawi/Zambia border at (see border post list below): Zambia/Malawi: 
Chipata/Mchinji: Chitipa/Nyika Plateau. ZIMBABWE-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zimbabwe to points within Botswana through the Zimbabwe/Botswana border at 
(see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Botswana to points within Zimbabwe through the Botswana/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list 
below): Zimbabwe/Botswana: Kazungula/Kazungula Road; Pandamatenga; Plumtree/Ramokawebana. SOUTH 
AFRICA-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points 
within Botswana through the RSA/Botswana border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists 
and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within South Africa through the 
Botswana/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Botswana: Boshoek; Bray; 
Derdepoort/Sikwane; Gemsbok; Groblersbrug/Martin's Drift; Kopfontein/Tlokweng; Makgobistad; 
McCarthysrust; Middelputs; Makopong; Platjan/Baine's Drift; Pontdrift/Mashatu; Ramatlabama; 
Skilpadshek/Pioneer Gate; Stockpoort/Parr's Halt; Swartkoppiesfontein/Ramotswa; Zanzibar. 
BOTSWANA-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within 
Zambia through the Botswana/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within Botswana through the 
Zambia/Botswana border at (see border post list below): Botswana/ Zambia: Kazungula 
Ferry/Kazungula Ferry; Ferry/Kazungula Ferry. BOTSWANA-NAMIBIA: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Botswana to points within Namibia through the Botswana/Namibia border 
at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Namibia to points within Botswana through the Namibia/Botswana border at (see border post list 
below): Botswana/Namibia: Ngoma Bridge/Ngoma; Shakawe/Muhembo; Buitepos/Mamuno. NAMIBIA-ZAMBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within Namibia to points within Zambia through 
the Namibia/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zambia to points within Namibia through the Zambia/Namibia border at 
(see border post list below): Namibia/Zambia: Katima Mulilo/Sesheke. SOUTH AFRICA-NAMIBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Namibia 
through the RSA/Namibia border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their 
personal effects from points within Namibia to points within South Africa through the Namibia/RSA 
border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Namibia: Klein Menasse/Rietfontein; 
Nakop/Ariamsvlei; Noenieput; Onseepkans/Velloorsdrift; Vioolsdrift/Noordoewer; Mata-Mata (Tourist 
use only); Welverdiend; Sendelingsdrif (Tourist use only). SOUTH AFRICA-LESOTHO: Tourists and 
their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Lesotho through the 
RSA/Lesotho border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Lesotho to points within South Africa through the Lesotho/RSA border at (see 
border post list below): South Africa/Lesotho: Caledonspoort; Ficksburg Bridge/Maputsoe; 
Makhaleen Bridge; Maseru Bridge; Monantsa's Pass; Ongeluksnek; Peka Bridge; Qacha's Nek; 
Ramatseliso's Gate; Sani Pass; Sepapu's Gate; Bushman's Nek/Nkonkoana; Tele Bridge; Van Rooyen's 
Gate/Mafeteng. General Condition: Any tour conducted in terms of this permit and route 
description must start and/or end within the Republic of South Africa. 
 
O.P. 840775(2) FERO VIA TRADING (PTY) LTD  I.N. 201315165807 (3) Regions: Republic of South 
Africa - Tourism (4) PO BOX 19127 SUNWARD PARK  1470(5) New Permit(6) 1 x 37 passenger BUS LUXURY 
(Above 30 Passengers)(7)  SOUTH AFRICA-SWAZILAND: Tourists and their personal effects from points 
within South Africa to points within Swaziland through the RSA/Swaziland border at (see list 
below); and/or tourists from points within Swaziland to points within South Africa through the 
Swaziland/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Swaziland: Mananga Border 
Gate; Jeppe's Reef/Matsamo; Josefsdal/Bulembu; Oshoek/Ngwenya; Waverley/Lunatsi; 
Nerston/Sandlane; Houtkop; Bothashoop/Gege; Onverwacht/Salitje; Mahamba; Emahlathini/Sicunusa; 
Golela/Lavumisa. SWAZILAND – MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Swaziland to points within Mozambique through the Swaziland/Mozambique border at border post (see 
list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points 
within Swaziland through the Mozambique/Swaziland border at (see border post list below): 
Swaziland/Mozambique: Lomahasha/Namaacha; Mhlumeni/Goba Fronteira. MOZAMBIQUE-MALAWI: Tourists 
and their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within Malawi through the 
Mozambique/Malawi border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Malawi to points within Mozambique through the Malawi/Mozambique 
border at (see border post list below): Mozambique/Malawi: Ulongwe/Dedza; Zobue/Mwanza; 
Milange/Mulanje; Mandimba/Chiponde. MOZAMBIQUE-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from 
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points within Mozambique to points within Zimbabwe through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at (see 
border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe 
to points within Mozambique through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at: (see border post list 
below): Mozambique/Zimbabwe: Chicualacuala/Sango; Espungabera/Mount Selinda; Machipanda/Forbes-
Mutare; Rotanda/Cashel; Cochemane/Nyamapanda; Mukumbura/Mukumbura; Zomba/Kanyemba. SOUTH AFRICA-
MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within 
Mozambique through the RSA/Mozambique border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within South Africa through the 
Mozambique/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Mozambique: Lebombo/Ressano 
Garcia; Kosi Bay (Tourist use only); Giriyondo (Tourist use only); Pafuri (Tourist use only). 
SOUTH AFRICA-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to 
points within Zimbabwe through the RSA/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below); and/or 
tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points within South Africa 
through the Zimbabwe/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Zimbabwe: Beit 
Bridge/Beit Bridge. ZIMBABWE-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Zimbabwe to points within Zambia through the Zimbabwe/Zambia border at (see border post list 
below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within 
Zimbabwe through the Zambia/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below): Zimbabwe/Zambia: 
Victoria Falls/Livingstone; Kariba; Chirundu. ZAMBIA-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zambia to points within Malawi through the Zambia/Malawi border at (see border 
post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Malawi to points 
within Zambia through the Malawi/Zambia border at (see border post list below): Zambia/Malawi: 
Chipata/Mchinji: Chitipa/Nyika Plateau. ZIMBABWE-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zimbabwe to points within Botswana through the Zimbabwe/Botswana border at 
(see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Botswana to points within Zimbabwe through the Botswana/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list 
below): Zimbabwe/Botswana: Kazungula/Kazungula Road; Pandamatenga; Plumtree/Ramokawebana. SOUTH 
AFRICA-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points 
within Botswana through the RSA/Botswana border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists 
and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within South Africa through the 
Botswana/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Botswana: Boshoek; Bray; 
Derdepoort/Sikwane; Gemsbok; Groblersbrug/Martin's Drift; Kopfontein/Tlokweng; Makgobistad; 
McCarthysrust; Middelputs; Makopong; Platjan/Baine's Drift; Pontdrift/Mashatu; Ramatlabama; 
Skilpadshek/Pioneer Gate; Stockpoort/Parr's Halt; Swartkoppiesfontein/Ramotswa; Zanzibar. 
BOTSWANA-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within 
Zambia through the Botswana/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within Botswana through the 
Zambia/Botswana border at (see border post list below): Botswana/ Zambia: Kazungula 
Ferry/Kazungula Ferry; Ferry/Kazungula Ferry. BOTSWANA-NAMIBIA: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Botswana to points within Namibia through the Botswana/Namibia border 
at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Namibia to points within Botswana through the Namibia/Botswana border at (see border post list 
below): Botswana/Namibia: Ngoma Bridge/Ngoma; Shakawe/Muhembo; Buitepos/Mamuno. NAMIBIA-ZAMBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within Namibia to points within Zambia through 
the Namibia/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zambia to points within Namibia through the Zambia/Namibia border at 
(see border post list below): Namibia/Zambia: Katima Mulilo/Sesheke. SOUTH AFRICA-NAMIBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Namibia 
through the RSA/Namibia border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their 
personal effects from points within Namibia to points within South Africa through the Namibia/RSA 
border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Namibia: Klein Menasse/Rietfontein; 
Nakop/Ariamsvlei; Noenieput; Onseepkans/Velloorsdrift; Vioolsdrift/Noordoewer; Mata-Mata (Tourist 
use only); Welverdiend; Sendelingsdrif (Tourist use only). SOUTH AFRICA-LESOTHO: Tourists and 
their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Lesotho through the 
RSA/Lesotho border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Lesotho to points within South Africa through the Lesotho/RSA border at (see 
border post list below): South Africa/Lesotho: Caledonspoort; Ficksburg Bridge/Maputsoe; 
Makhaleen Bridge; Maseru Bridge; Monantsa's Pass; Ongeluksnek; Peka Bridge; Qacha's Nek; 
Ramatseliso's Gate; Sani Pass; Sepapu's Gate; Bushman's Nek/Nkonkoana; Tele Bridge; Van Rooyen's 
Gate/Mafeteng. General Condition: Any tour conducted in terms of this permit and route 
description must start and/or end within the Republic of South Africa. 
 
O.P. 840777(2) FERO VIA TRADING (PTY) LTD  I.N. 201315165807 (3) Regions: Republic of South 
Africa - Tourism (4) PO BOX 19127 SUNWARD PARK  1470(5) New Permit(6) 1 x 37 passenger BUS LUXURY 
(Above 30 Passengers)(7)  SOUTH AFRICA-SWAZILAND: Tourists and their personal effects from points 
within South Africa to points within Swaziland through the RSA/Swaziland border at (see list 
below); and/or tourists from points within Swaziland to points within South Africa through the 
Swaziland/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Swaziland: Mananga Border 
Gate; Jeppe's Reef/Matsamo; Josefsdal/Bulembu; Oshoek/Ngwenya; Waverley/Lunatsi; 
Nerston/Sandlane; Houtkop; Bothashoop/Gege; Onverwacht/Salitje; Mahamba; Emahlathini/Sicunusa; 
Golela/Lavumisa. SWAZILAND – MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
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Swaziland to points within Mozambique through the Swaziland/Mozambique border at border post (see 
list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points 
within Swaziland through the Mozambique/Swaziland border at (see border post list below): 
Swaziland/Mozambique: Lomahasha/Namaacha; Mhlumeni/Goba Fronteira. MOZAMBIQUE-MALAWI: Tourists 
and their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within Malawi through the 
Mozambique/Malawi border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Malawi to points within Mozambique through the Malawi/Mozambique 
border at (see border post list below): Mozambique/Malawi: Ulongwe/Dedza; Zobue/Mwanza; 
Milange/Mulanje; Mandimba/Chiponde. MOZAMBIQUE-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from 
points within Mozambique to points within Zimbabwe through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at (see 
border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe 
to points within Mozambique through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at: (see border post list 
below): Mozambique/Zimbabwe: Chicualacuala/Sango; Espungabera/Mount Selinda; Machipanda/Forbes-
Mutare; Rotanda/Cashel; Cochemane/Nyamapanda; Mukumbura/Mukumbura; Zomba/Kanyemba. SOUTH AFRICA-
MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within 
Mozambique through the RSA/Mozambique border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within South Africa through the 
Mozambique/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Mozambique: Lebombo/Ressano 
Garcia; Kosi Bay (Tourist use only); Giriyondo (Tourist use only); Pafuri (Tourist use only). 
SOUTH AFRICA-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to 
points within Zimbabwe through the RSA/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below); and/or 
tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points within South Africa 
through the Zimbabwe/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Zimbabwe: Beit 
Bridge/Beit Bridge. ZIMBABWE-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Zimbabwe to points within Zambia through the Zimbabwe/Zambia border at (see border post list 
below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within 
Zimbabwe through the Zambia/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below): Zimbabwe/Zambia: 
Victoria Falls/Livingstone; Kariba; Chirundu. ZAMBIA-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zambia to points within Malawi through the Zambia/Malawi border at (see border 
post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Malawi to points 
within Zambia through the Malawi/Zambia border at (see border post list below): Zambia/Malawi: 
Chipata/Mchinji: Chitipa/Nyika Plateau. ZIMBABWE-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zimbabwe to points within Botswana through the Zimbabwe/Botswana border at 
(see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Botswana to points within Zimbabwe through the Botswana/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list 
below): Zimbabwe/Botswana: Kazungula/Kazungula Road; Pandamatenga; Plumtree/Ramokawebana. SOUTH 
AFRICA-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points 
within Botswana through the RSA/Botswana border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists 
and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within South Africa through the 
Botswana/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Botswana: Boshoek; Bray; 
Derdepoort/Sikwane; Gemsbok; Groblersbrug/Martin's Drift; Kopfontein/Tlokweng; Makgobistad; 
McCarthysrust; Middelputs; Makopong; Platjan/Baine's Drift; Pontdrift/Mashatu; Ramatlabama; 
Skilpadshek/Pioneer Gate; Stockpoort/Parr's Halt; Swartkoppiesfontein/Ramotswa; Zanzibar. 
BOTSWANA-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within 
Zambia through the Botswana/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within Botswana through the 
Zambia/Botswana border at (see border post list below): Botswana/ Zambia: Kazungula 
Ferry/Kazungula Ferry; Ferry/Kazungula Ferry. BOTSWANA-NAMIBIA: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Botswana to points within Namibia through the Botswana/Namibia border 
at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Namibia to points within Botswana through the Namibia/Botswana border at (see border post list 
below): Botswana/Namibia: Ngoma Bridge/Ngoma; Shakawe/Muhembo; Buitepos/Mamuno. NAMIBIA-ZAMBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within Namibia to points within Zambia through 
the Namibia/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zambia to points within Namibia through the Zambia/Namibia border at 
(see border post list below): Namibia/Zambia: Katima Mulilo/Sesheke. SOUTH AFRICA-NAMIBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Namibia 
through the RSA/Namibia border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their 
personal effects from points within Namibia to points within South Africa through the Namibia/RSA 
border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Namibia: Klein Menasse/Rietfontein; 
Nakop/Ariamsvlei; Noenieput; Onseepkans/Velloorsdrift; Vioolsdrift/Noordoewer; Mata-Mata (Tourist 
use only); Welverdiend; Sendelingsdrif (Tourist use only). SOUTH AFRICA-LESOTHO: Tourists and 
their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Lesotho through the 
RSA/Lesotho border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Lesotho to points within South Africa through the Lesotho/RSA border at (see 
border post list below): South Africa/Lesotho: Caledonspoort; Ficksburg Bridge/Maputsoe; 
Makhaleen Bridge; Maseru Bridge; Monantsa's Pass; Ongeluksnek; Peka Bridge; Qacha's Nek; 
Ramatseliso's Gate; Sani Pass; Sepapu's Gate; Bushman's Nek/Nkonkoana; Tele Bridge; Van Rooyen's 
Gate/Mafeteng. General Condition: Any tour conducted in terms of this permit and route 
description must start and/or end within the Republic of South Africa. 
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O.P. 841262(2) SKHOSANA LF I.N. 8010310311080(3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Swaziland (4)  
C/O  PRETORIA UNITED LONG DISTANCE TAXI ORGANISATION PO BOX 24596 INNESDALE  0031(5) New 
Permit(6) 1 x 16 passenger Micro bus(7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Dr Savage 
Street Taxi Rank in Pretoria, into Dr Savage Street, into Prinsloo Street, into Schoeman Street, 
onto the N4 pass Bronkhortspruit, Witbank, Middelburg, Wonderfontein, Carolina and Lochiel to the 
RSA/Swaziland border at Oshoek/Ngwenya border post, onto the MR3 into Ngwenya street to Manzini 
taxi rank in Manzini, Swaziland. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition 
that on the forward journey passengers will be picked up from Dr Savage Taxi Rank in Pretoria and 
set down at the Manzini Taxi Rank in Swaziland and that on the return journey passengers will be 
picked up from Manzini Taxi Rank in Swaziland and set down at the Dr Savage Taxi Rank in 
Pretoria. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 841268(2) JIYANE MA I.N. 5907085266089(3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Swaziland (4)  
C/O PRETORIA UNITED LONG DISTANCE TAXI ORGANISATION PO BOX 24596 INNESDALE  0031(5) New Permit(6) 
1 x 19 passenger Midi-Bus(7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Dr Savage Street 
Taxi Rank in Pretoria, into Dr Savage Street, into Prinsloo Street, into Schoeman Street, onto 
the N4 pass Bronkhortspruit, Witbank, Middelburg, Wonderfontein, Carolina and Lochiel to the 
RSA/Swaziland border at Oshoek/Ngwenya border post, onto the MR3 into Ngwenya street to Manzini 
taxi rank in Manzini, Swaziland. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition 
that on the forward journey passengers will be picked up from Dr Savage Taxi Rank in Pretoria and 
set down at the Manzini Taxi Rank in Swaziland and that on the return journey passengers will be 
picked up from Manzini Taxi Rank in Swaziland and set down at the Dr Savage Taxi Rank in 
Pretoria. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 841269(2) MAHLANGU JM I.N. 5809115807082(3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Swaziland (4)  
C/O PRETORIA UNITED LONG DISTANCE TAXI ORGANISATION PO BOX 24596 INNESDALE  0031(5) New Permit(6) 
1 x 16 passenger Micro bus(7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Dr Savage Street 
Taxi Rank in Pretoria, into Dr Savage Street, into Prinsloo Street, into Schoeman Street, onto 
the N4 pass Bronkhortspruit, Witbank, Middelburg, Wonderfontein, Carolina and Lochiel to the 
RSA/Swaziland border at Oshoek/Ngwenya border post, onto the MR3 into Ngwenya street to Manzini 
taxi rank in Manzini, Swaziland. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition 
that on the forward journey passengers will be picked up from Dr Savage Taxi Rank in Pretoria and 
set down at the Manzini Taxi Rank in Swaziland and that on the return journey passengers will be 
picked up from Manzini Taxi Rank in Swaziland and set down at the Dr Savage Taxi Rank in 
Pretoria. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 841486(2) MUBAI J A I.N. 7206136102189(3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Mozambique (4) 
C/O  SIZWE INTERNATIONAL TRANSPORT ASSOCIATION P O BOX 3440 BRITS  0250 (5) New Permit(6) 1 x 16 
passenger Micro bus(7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Brits Taxi Rank, onto the 
N1, onto the N4 pass Bronkhorstspruit, Witbank, Middelburg, Belfast, Machadodorp, Waterval-Boven, 
Ngodwana, Nelspruit, Malelane, Kaapmuiden, Hectorspruit and Komatipoort to the RSA/Mozambique 
Border at Lebombo/ Ressano Garcia Border Post, onto the EN4 pass Moamba Tollgate, Matola Tollgate 
and Maputo onto the EN1 Macia, Inharrime and Maxixe to Massinga Taxi Rank. Return via the same 
route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward journey passengers may only be 
picked up from Brits Taxi Rank and set down at Massinga Taxi Rank and that on the return journey 
passengers may only be picked up from Massinga Taxi Rank and set down at Brits Taxi Rank. No 
intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 841587(2) MBIZA AD I.N. 6207070699082(3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Mozambique (4) 
C/O RUNGULANI-SALANI GAZA LONG DISTANCE TAXI ASSOCIATION (5) New Permit(6) 1 x 16 passenger Micro 
bus(7) Taxi Passengers and their personal effects from Mogwase Taxi Rank in Rustenburg into 
Station Road, into President Avenue, Mabelapodi, Sun Village onto the R556, onto the N4, onto the 
N1, onto the N4 pass Bronkhortspruit, Witbank, Middelburg, Watervalboven, Ngodwana, Nelpruit, 
Kaapmuiden, Malelane, Hectorpruit and Komatipoort to the RSA/Mozambique Border at Lebombo/Ressano 
Garcia Border Post, onto the EN4 pass Moamba Tollgate and Matola Tollgate, Maputo onto EN1 pass 
Macia, Xai-Xai, Inharrime and Maxixe to Massinga Taxi Rank in Mozambique. Return via the same 
route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward journey passengers may only be 
picked up from Mogwase Taxi Rank in Rustenburg and set down  at Massinga Taxi Rank and on the 
return journey passengers may be picked up from Massinga Taxi Rank and set down at Mogwase Taxi 
Rank, Rustenburg. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 841829(2) LANGA L I.N. 7505156516180(3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Mozambique (4) 
C/O VAAL MAPUTO TAXI ASSOCIATION P O BOX 357 ZONE 11 SEBOKENG 1982(5) New Permit(6) 1 x 14 
passenger Micro bus(7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Sebokeng Taxi City Rank 
into Moshoeshoe Road, into Vereeniging Road, onto the Golden Highway pass Evaton, Palm Springs, 
Orange Farm, Fine Town, Ennerdale, Lenasia, Zakariya Park, Kliprivier Bridge, onto the N12 East 
pass Germiston, Boksburg, Benoni onto the N4 pass Witbank, Middelburg, Belfast, Machadodorp, 
Nelspruit, Kaapmuiden, Malelane, Hectorspruit and Komatipoort to the RSA/Mozambique border at 
Lebombo/Ressano Garcia border post onto the EN4 pass Maputo, onto the EN1 pass Macia, Xai-Xai and 
Inharrime to Massinga Taxi Rank. Return via the same route in reverse. Subject to the condition 
that passengers will be picked up from Sebokeng Taxi City Rank and set down at Massinga Taxi Rank 
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and that on the return journey passengers will be picked up from Massinga Taxi Rank and set down 
at Sebokeng Taxi City Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 842043(2) MORENA KA I.N. 9112065955084(3) Regions:  Republic of South Africa/Zimbabwe (4)  
C/O GREATER TUBATSE CROSS BORDER TAXI ASSOCIATION P O BOX 1314 BURGERSFORT 1150(5) New Permit(6) 
1 x 16 passenger Micro bus(7) Taxi passengers and their personal effects from Burgersfort Taxi 
Rank, into Dirk Winterbach Street, onto the R37 pass Polokwane, onto the N1 pass Makhado and 
Musina to the RSA/Zimbabwe Border at Beit Bridge border post onto the A4 pass Bubi Village, Lundi 
and Masvingo, onto the A9 pass Zvishavane to Gweru Bus and Taxi Rank in Zimbabwe. Return via same 
route in reverse. Subject to the condition that on the forward journey passengers may be picked 
up only from Burgersfort Taxi Rank and set down at Gweru Bus and Taxi Rank and that on the return 
journey passengers may be picked up only from Gweru Bus and Taxi Rank and set down at Burgersfort 
Taxi Rank. No intermediate passengers may be conveyed on the route. 
 
O.P. 842134(2) MAPUMULO MAIL SERVICE (PTY) LTD  I.N. 195003889307(3) Regions: Republic of South 
Africa - Tourism (4) PO BOX 105 KWADUKUZA  4450(5) New Permit(6) 1 x 36 passenger Bus (Single 
Deck)(7)  SOUTH AFRICA-SWAZILAND: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South 
Africa to points within Swaziland through the RSA/Swaziland border at (see list below); and/or 
tourists from points within Swaziland to points within South Africa through the Swaziland/RSA 
border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Swaziland: Mananga Border Gate; Jeppe's 
Reef/Matsamo; Josefsdal/Bulembu; Oshoek/Ngwenya; Waverley/Lunatsi; Nerston/Sandlane; Houtkop; 
Bothashoop/Gege; Onverwacht/Salitje; Mahamba; Emahlathini/Sicunusa; Golela/Lavumisa. SWAZILAND – 
MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Swaziland to points within 
Mozambique through the Swaziland/Mozambique border at border post (see list below); and/or 
tourists and their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within Swaziland 
through the Mozambique/Swaziland border at (see border post list below): Swaziland/Mozambique: 
Lomahasha/Namaacha; Mhlumeni/Goba Fronteira. MOZAMBIQUE-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Mozambique to points within Malawi through the Mozambique/Malawi 
border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points 
within Malawi to points within Mozambique through the Malawi/Mozambique border at (see border 
post list below): Mozambique/Malawi: Ulongwe/Dedza; Zobue/Mwanza; Milange/Mulanje; 
Mandimba/Chiponde. MOZAMBIQUE-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Mozambique to points within Zimbabwe through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at (see border post 
list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points 
within Mozambique through the Mozambique/Zimbabwe border at: (see border post list below): 
Mozambique/Zimbabwe: Chicualacuala/Sango; Espungabera/Mount Selinda; Machipanda/Forbes-Mutare; 
Rotanda/Cashel; Cochemane/Nyamapanda; Mukumbura/Mukumbura; Zomba/Kanyemba. SOUTH AFRICA-
MOZAMBIQUE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within 
Mozambique through the RSA/Mozambique border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Mozambique to points within South Africa through the 
Mozambique/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Mozambique: Lebombo/Ressano 
Garcia; Kosi Bay (Tourist use only); Giriyondo (Tourist use only); Pafuri (Tourist use only). 
SOUTH AFRICA-ZIMBABWE: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to 
points within Zimbabwe through the RSA/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below); and/or 
tourists and their personal effects from points within Zimbabwe to points within South Africa 
through the Zimbabwe/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Zimbabwe: Beit 
Bridge/Beit Bridge. ZIMBABWE-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Zimbabwe to points within Zambia through the Zimbabwe/Zambia border at (see border post list 
below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within 
Zimbabwe through the Zambia/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list below): Zimbabwe/Zambia: 
Victoria Falls/Livingstone; Kariba; Chirundu. ZAMBIA-MALAWI: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zambia to points within Malawi through the Zambia/Malawi border at (see border 
post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within Malawi to points 
within Zambia through the Malawi/Zambia border at (see border post list below): Zambia/Malawi: 
Chipata/Mchinji: Chitipa/Nyika Plateau. ZIMBABWE-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Zimbabwe to points within Botswana through the Zimbabwe/Botswana border at 
(see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Botswana to points within Zimbabwe through the Botswana/Zimbabwe border at (see border post list 
below): Zimbabwe/Botswana: Kazungula/Kazungula Road; Pandamatenga; Plumtree/Ramokawebana. SOUTH 
AFRICA-BOTSWANA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points 
within Botswana through the RSA/Botswana border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists 
and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within South Africa through the 
Botswana/RSA border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Botswana: Boshoek; Bray; 
Derdepoort/Sikwane; Gemsbok; Groblersbrug/Martin's Drift; Kopfontein/Tlokweng; Makgobistad; 
McCarthysrust; Middelputs; Makopong; Platjan/Baine's Drift; Pontdrift/Mashatu; Ramatlabama; 
Skilpadshek/Pioneer Gate; Stockpoort/Parr's Halt; Swartkoppiesfontein/Ramotswa; Zanzibar. 
BOTSWANA-ZAMBIA: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Botswana to points within 
Zambia through the Botswana/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and 
their personal effects from points within Zambia to points within Botswana through the 
Zambia/Botswana border at (see border post list below): Botswana/ Zambia: Kazungula 
Ferry/Kazungula Ferry; Ferry/Kazungula Ferry. BOTSWANA-NAMIBIA: Tourists and their personal 
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effects from points within Botswana to points within Namibia through the Botswana/Namibia border 
at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects from points within 
Namibia to points within Botswana through the Namibia/Botswana border at (see border post list 
below): Botswana/Namibia: Ngoma Bridge/Ngoma; Shakawe/Muhembo; Buitepos/Mamuno. NAMIBIA-ZAMBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within Namibia to points within Zambia through 
the Namibia/Zambia border at (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal 
effects from points within Zambia to points within Namibia through the Zambia/Namibia border at 
(see border post list below): Namibia/Zambia: Katima Mulilo/Sesheke. SOUTH AFRICA-NAMIBIA: 
Tourists and their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Namibia 
through the RSA/Namibia border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their 
personal effects from points within Namibia to points within South Africa through the Namibia/RSA 
border at (see border post list below): South Africa/Namibia: Klein Menasse/Rietfontein; 
Nakop/Ariamsvlei; Noenieput; Onseepkans/Velloorsdrift; Vioolsdrift/Noordoewer; Mata-Mata (Tourist 
use only); Welverdiend; Sendelingsdrif (Tourist use only). SOUTH AFRICA-LESOTHO: Tourists and 
their personal effects from points within South Africa to points within Lesotho through the 
RSA/Lesotho border at: (see border post list below); and/or tourists and their personal effects 
from points within Lesotho to points within South Africa through the Lesotho/RSA border at (see 
border post list below): South Africa/Lesotho: Caledonspoort; Ficksburg Bridge/Maputsoe; 
Makhaleen Bridge; Maseru Bridge; Monantsa's Pass; Ongeluksnek; Peka Bridge; Qacha's Nek; 
Ramatseliso's Gate; Sani Pass; Sepapu's Gate; Bushman's Nek/Nkonkoana; Tele Bridge; Van Rooyen's 
Gate/Mafeteng. General Condition: Any tour conducted in terms of this permit and route 
description must start and/or end within the Republic of South Africa. 
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APPLICATIONS CONCERNING OPERATING LICENCES

Particulars in respect of applications concerning operating licences and permits (as submitted to the
respective Provincial Regulatory Entities/Operating Licensing Boards or the National Public Transport Regulator)
indicating, firstly, the reference number, and then—

(a) the name of the applicant;

(b) the place where the applicant conducts his/her/its business or wishes to conduct such business, as
well as his/her/its postal address;

(c) the nature of the application, that is whether it is an application for—

(i) the granting of an operating licence;

(ii) the granting of additional authority;

(iii) the amendment of a route;

(iv) the amendment of a time-table;

(v) the amendment of tariffs;

(vi) the transfer of an operating licence or permit;

(vii) the change of the name of the undertaking concerned;

(viii) an additional vehicle with existing authorisation; or,

(ix) the conversion of a permit to an operating licence (conversion from radius/area based
permit to route specific operating licence in case of a minibus taxi-type or scheduled
service);

as well as, in the case of an application contemplated in (ii) to (ix)—

(x) the number of the operating licence or permit concerned.

(d) the number and type of the vehicle or vehicles, including the passenger carrying capacity of the
vehicle or vehicles involved in the application;

(e) the nature of the public transport or proposed public transport; and

(f) the points between or the route or routes along or the area or areas within which the public transport
is conducted or the proposed public transport is to be conducted,

where any of (a) to (f) above are applicable, are published below in terms of section 59 of the National Land
Transport Act, 2009 (Act No. 5 of 2009).

In terms of regulation 17 (4) of the National Land Transport Regulations, 2009, written representations
supporting or opposing these applications must be lodged by hand with, or sent by registered post, electronic mail
(e-mail) or fax to, the Provincial Regulatory Entity/Operating Licensing Board concerned/Public Transport
Regulatory Entity, in quadruplicate and lodged by hand with, or sent by registered post, e-mail or fax to, the appli-
cant at his/her/its advertised address [see (b) above], in single copy, within 21 (twenty-one) days from the date of
this publication.

—————————————

AANSOEKE AANGAANDE BEDRYFSLISENSIES

Besonderhede ten opsigte van aansoeke om bedryfslisensies en permitte (soos by die onderskeie Provinsiale
Reguleringsentiteite/Bedryfslisensierade of die Nasionale Openbare Vervoerreguleerder), met aanduiding van,
eerstens die verwysingsnommer, en dan—

(a) die naam van die aansoeker;

(b) die plek waar die aansoeker sy/haar besigheid dryf of wil dryf, asook sy/haar posadres;

(c) die aard van die aansoek, dit wil sê of dit ’n aansoek is om—

(i) die toestaan van ’n bedryfslisensie;

(ii) die toestaan van bykomende magtiging;

(iii) die wysiging van ’n roete;
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(iv) die wysiging van ’n tydtafel;

(v) die wysiging van tariewe;

(vi) die oordrag van ’n bedryfslisensie of permit;

(vii) die verandering van die naam van die betrokke onderneming;

(viii) ’n bykomende voertuig met bestaande magtiging; of

(ix) die omskakeling van ’n permit in ’n bedryfslisensie (omskakeling van radius/gebied-
gebaseerde permit na roetespesifieke bedryfslisensie in die geval van ’n minibus taxitipe of
geskeduleerde diens);

asook in die geval van ’n aansoek in (ii) tot (ix) bedoel—

(x) die nommer van die betrokke bedryfslisensie of permit;

(d) die getal en tipe voertuig of voertuie, met inbegrip van die passasierdravermoë van die voertuig of
voertuie wat by die aansoek betrokke is;

(e) die aard van die openbare vervoer of voorgenome openbare vervoer; en,

(f) die punte waartussen, die roete of roetes waaroor, of die gebied of geiede waarbinne die openbare
vervoer of voorgestelde openbare vervoer onderneem word of staan te word,

waar enige van (a) tot (f) hierbo van toepassing is, word ingevolge artikel 59 van die Wet op Nasionale
Landvervoer, 2009 (Wet No. 5 van 2009), hieronder gepubliseer.

Ingevolge regulasie 17 (4) van die Nasionale Landvervoerregulasies, 2009, moet skriftelike vertoë ter onder-
steuning of bestryding van hierdie aansoeke, binne 21 (een-en-twintig) dae vanaf die datum van hierdie publikasie,
in viervoud, óf per hand ingedien word by, óf per geregistreerde pos gestuur word aan, die betrokke Provinsiale
Reguleringsentiteit/Bedryfslisensieraad of die Nasionale Openbare Vervoerreguleerder en in enkelvoud óf per
hand ingedien word óf per geregistreerde pos gestuur word aan die aansoeker by sy gepubliseerde adres [kyk (b)
hierbo].



	 16	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

EAST LONDON • OOS-LONDEN

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X9009, East London, 5200, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X9009,
Oos-Londen, 5200, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOECALB128422 2) LS NQABISA 6005195463081 3) PO BOX 2716, KING WILLIAMS TOWN, 5600 Bisho King Taxi Association
4) LECOLBEC6580 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 15 (Seating) 6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016)
7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 
7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE BIKITA 
7.2.) Current List of Routes 
7.2.1.) Minibus taxi-type service 
King Williams Town (Origin), Secunda (Highveld Ridge) (Destination) - ecbrcad229(31009P12059J10047709)From 
authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, along the N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, join 
N12 to Potchefstroom, turn right to Carletonville and Johannesburg, join N3 to authorized Secunda Rank and return. 
7.2.1.1. 
King Williams Town (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad233(31009P1000Z310045068)From 
authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to Stutterheim, along N6 to Bloemfontein, join N1 via Kroonstad to 
authorized Johannesburg Rank and return. 
7.2.1.2. 
King Williams Town (Origin), Whittlesea/Sada (Destination) - ecbrcad211(31009P3100MO10045044)From authorized 
King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, continue via Stutterheim and Cathcart, turn left into R345 to authorized 
Whittlesea Rank and return. 
7.2.1.3. 
King Williams Town (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad213(31009P30012K10045046)From 
authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, continue via Stutterheim and Cathcart to authorized 
Queenstown Rank and return. 
7.2.1.4. 
King Williams Town (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad214(31009P30012K10045048)From 
authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, continue via Stutterheim and Cathcart, turn left into R345 to 
Whittlesea, along R67 to authorized Queenstown Rank and return. 
7.2.1.5. 
King Williams Town (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcad215(31009P31002F10045049)From authorized King 
Williams Town Rank, along R63 to Komga, along N2 to authorized Butterworth Rank and return. 
7.2.1.6. 
King Williams Town (Origin), Keiskammahoek (Amahlati Rural) (Destination) - 
ecbrcad216(31009P3203WN10045050)From authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R63, turn off to authorized 
Keiskammahoek Rank and return. 
7.2.1.7. 
King Williams Town (Origin), Alice (Destination) - ecbrcad217(31009P31000B10045051)From authorized King Williams 
Town Rank, along R63 to authorized Alice Rank and return. 
7.2.1.8. 
King Williams Town (Origin), Middeldrift (Middeldrift) (Destination) - ecbrcad219(31009P3204EF10045053)From 
authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R63 to Middledrift and return. 
7.2.1.9. 
King Williams Town (Origin), Peddie (Destination) - ecbrcad220(31009P3100GP10045055)From authorized King 
Williams Town Rank, along N2 to authorized Peddie Rank and return. 
7.2.1.1 
King Williams Town (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcad222(31009P3100NP10045057)From authorized King 
Williams Town Rank, along N2 via Grahamstown to authorized Port Elizabeth Rank and return. 
7.2.1.1 
King Williams Town (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - 
ecbrcad223(31009P4000WB10045058)From authorized King Williams Town Rank, along N2 via Port Elizabeth, George, 
Riversdale and Somerset West to authorized Cape Town Rank and return. 
7.2.1.1 
King Williams Town (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - 
ecbrcad224(31009P4000WB10045059)From authorized King Williams Town Rank, join R63, continue along R63 via Fort 
Beaufort, Cookhouse and Somerset East to N9, along N9 to Aberdeen, along R61 to Beaufort West, along N1 through 
Laingsburg and Paarl to authorized Cape Town Rank and return. 
7.2.1.1 
King Williams Town (Origin), King Williams Town (Destination) - ecbrcad198(31009P31009P00045028)From authorized 
King Williams Town Rank to any designated Taxi Stop/Rank within King Williams Town and return. 
7.2.1.1 
43 
King Williams Town (Origin), King Williams Town (Destination) - ecbrcad199(31009P31009P00045029)From authorized 
King Williams Town Rank to Ndakana, Peelton, Skobeni, Rhamyiba, Luphondweni, Cwengcwe, Kwamxhalanga, 
Mxhalanga, Zinyoka, Kwanyande, Balazi, Ethembeni, Liefeld, Nkqantosi, Debe Nek, Gubevu, Bulembu, Kwaqwele, 
Mamata, Handasi, Masingata, Pirrie, Modaka, Zigodlo, Bonke, Godidi, Kwajubisa, Zimbaba, Mtyolo, Kwalini, Rhayi, 
Noncampa, Gwaba, Gxwalane, Bhele, Qaga, Masele, Qugqwala, Tyata, Kalana, Tamarha, Dolomba, Zalarha, Mtati, 
Dubu, Zwelitsha, Machibini, Mimosa Park, Welcome Wood, Gwili-Gwili, Qongqotha, Gwethu, Twecu, Mlakalaka, 
Phakamisa, Breidbach, Mount Coke and Ndileka return. 
7.2.1.1 
King Williams Town (Origin), Berlin (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad200(31009P3204K500045030)From authorized 
King Williams Town Rank, along N2 to Berlin Rank and return. 
7.2.1.1 
King Williams Town (Origin), Border Technikon (East London) (Destination) - 
ecbrcad201(31009P320AFK00045031)From authorized King Williams Town Rank, along N2 to Border Technikon, Berlin 
and return. 
7.2.1.1 
King Williams Town (Origin), Mdantsane (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad203(31009P3204IW00045033)From 
authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R102 to authorized Mdantsane Rank and return. 
7.2.1.1 
King Williams Town (Origin), East London Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad204(31009P30012M00045034)From 
authorized King Williams Town Rank along N2 to authorized East London Rank and return. 
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7.2.1.1 
King Williams Town (Origin), Bisho (Destination) - ecbrcad206(31009P3100NQ00045037)From authorized King Williams 
Town Rank, along Maitland Road into R63 to authorized Bisho Rank and return. 
7.2.1.2 
King Williams Town (Origin), Stutterheim (Destination) - ecbrcad210(31009P3100KA10045042)From authorized King 
Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, continue to authorized Stutterheim Rank and return. 
7.2.1.2 
King Williams Town (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcad226(31009P7100MF10045061)From authorized King 
Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, along the N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to authorized Welkom Rank and 
return. 
7.2.1.2 
King Williams Town (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcad228(31009P11002P10045063)From authorized King 
Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, along the N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, join N12 to 
Potchefstroom, turn right to authorized Carletonville Rank and return. 
7.2.1.2 
King Williams Town (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad231(31009P1000Z310045066)From 
authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, along the N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, join 
N12 to Potchefstroom, turn right to Carletonville, then right to authorized Johannesburg Rank and return. 

ANNEXURE BIKITA 
1. King Williams Town (Origin), King Williams Town (Destination) - ecbrcad198(31009P31009P00045028)From authorized King Williams

Town Rank to any designated Taxi Stop/Rank within King Williams Town and return. 

2. King Williams Town (Origin), King Williams Town (Destination) - ecbrcad199(31009P31009P00045029)From authorized
King Williams Town Rank to Ndakana, Peelton, Skobeni, Rhamyiba, Luphondweni, Cwengcwe, Kwamxhalanga,
Mxhalanga, Zinyoka, Kwanyande, Balazi, Ethembeni, Liefeld, Nkqantosi, Debe Nek, Gubevu, Bulembu, Kwaqwele,
Mamata, Handasi, Masingata, Pirrie, Modaka, Zigodlo, Bonke, Godidi, Kwajubisa, Zimbaba, Mtyolo, Kwalini, Rhayi,
Noncampa, Gwaba, Gxwalane, Bhele, Qaga, Masele, Qugqwala, Tyata, Kalana, Tamarha, Dolomba, Zalarha, Mtati,
Dubu, Zwelitsha, Machibini, Mimosa Park, Welcome Wood, Gwili-Gwili, Qongqotha, Gwethu, Twecu, Mlakalaka,
Phakamisa, Breidbach, Mount Coke and Ndileka return.

3. King Williams Town (Origin), Berlin (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad200(31009P3204K500045030)From authorized
King Williams Town Rank, along N2 to Berlin Rank and return.

4. King Williams Town (Origin), Border Technikon (East London) (Destination) -
ecbrcad201(31009P320AFK00045031)From authorized King Williams Town Rank, along N2 to Border Technikon, Berlin
and return.

5. King Williams Town (Origin), Mdantsane (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad203(31009P3204IW00045033)From
authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R102 to authorized Mdantsane Rank and return.

6. King Williams Town (Origin), East London Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad204(31009P30012M00045034)From
authorized King Williams Town Rank along N2 to authorized East London Rank and return.

7. King Williams Town (Origin), Bisho (Destination) - ecbrcad206(31009P3100NQ00045037)From authorized King Williams
Town Rank, along Maitland Road into R63 to authorized Bisho Rank and return.

8. King Williams Town (Origin), Stutterheim (Destination) - ecbrcad210(31009P3100KA10045042)From authorized King
Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, continue to authorized Stutterheim Rank and return.

9. King Williams Town (Origin), Whittlesea/Sada (Destination) - ecbrcad211(31009P3100MO10045044)From authorized
King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, continue via Stutterheim and Cathcart, turn left into R345 to authorized
Whittlesea Rank and return.

10. King Williams Town (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad213(31009P30012K10045046)From
authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, continue via Stutterheim and Cathcart to authorized
Queenstown Rank and return.

11. King Williams Town (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad214(31009P30012K10045048)From
authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, continue via Stutterheim and Cathcart, turn left into R345 to
Whittlesea, along R67 to authorized Queenstown Rank and return.

12. King Williams Town (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcad215(31009P31002F10045049)From authorized King
Williams Town Rank, along R63 to Komga, along N2 to authorized Butterworth Rank and return.

13. King Williams Town (Origin), Keiskammahoek (Amahlati Rural) (Destination) -
ecbrcad216(31009P3203WN10045050)From authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R63, turn off to authorized
Keiskammahoek Rank and return.

14. King Williams Town (Origin), Alice (Destination) - ecbrcad217(31009P31000B10045051)From authorized King Williams
Town Rank, along R63 to authorized Alice Rank and return.

15. King Williams Town (Origin), Middeldrift (Middeldrift) (Destination) - ecbrcad219(31009P3204EF10045053)From
authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R63 to Middledrift and return.

16. King Williams Town (Origin), Peddie (Destination) - ecbrcad220(31009P3100GP10045055)From authorized King
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Williams Town Rank, along N2 to authorized Peddie Rank and return. 
 

17. King Williams Town (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcad222(31009P3100NP10045057)From authorized King 
Williams Town Rank, along N2 via Grahamstown to authorized Port Elizabeth Rank and return. 
 

18. King Williams Town (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - 
ecbrcad223(31009P4000WB10045058)From authorized King Williams Town Rank, along N2 via Port Elizabeth, George, 
Riversdale and Somerset West to authorized Cape Town Rank and return. 

 
19. King Williams Town (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad224(31009P4000WB10045059)From authorized King Williams Town Rank, join R63, continue along R63 via Fort 
Beaufort, Cookhouse and Somerset East to N9, along N9 to Aberdeen, along R61 to Beaufort West, along N1 through 
Laingsburg and Paarl to authorized Cape Town Rank and return. 

 
20. King Williams Town (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcad226(31009P7100MF10045061)From authorized King 

Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, along the N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to authorized Welkom Rank and 
return. 

 
21. King Williams Town (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcad228(31009P11002P10045063)From authorized King 

Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, along the N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, join N12 to 
Potchefstroom, turn right to authorized Carletonville Rank and return. 

 
22. King Williams Town (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad231(31009P1000Z310045066)From 

authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, along the N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, join 
N12 to Potchefstroom, turn right to Carletonville, then right to authorized Johannesburg Rank and return. 

 
23. King Williams Town (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad233(31009P1000Z310045068)From 

authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to Stutterheim, along N6 to Bloemfontein, join N1 via Kroonstad to 
authorized Johannesburg Rank and return. 

 
24. King Williams Town (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad237(31009P20018410045072)From authorized 

King Williams Town Rank, along R63 via Komga to join N2, along N2 authorized Durban Rank and return. 
 

25. King Williams Town (Origin), Secunda (Highveld Ridge) (Destination) - ecbrcad229(31009P12059J10047709)From 
authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, along the N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, join 
N12 to Potchefstroom, turn right to Carletonville and Johannesburg, join N3 to authorized Secunda Rank and return. 

 
26. King Williams Town Taxi Rank (Origin), Standerton NU (Lekwa Rural) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad580(30012U8203DL10148567)From authorized King William's Town along R346 towards Stutterheim, join N6 towards 
Queenstown, Jamestown, Alwal North, Rouxville turn right towards Zastron, Wepennar, turn right towards Hobhouse, turn right 
towards Ladybrandt, Forriesburg, Chlocolan, Bethlehem, join N3 towards Wadden, Vrede,Standarton to Secunda authorised rank and 
return the same direction (off-loading without loading en route both  directions). 

 
 
 
 
 
1) AOECALB128266 2) NOBAKAZA MAGOLOZA 72081907300837) P.O. BOX 63, NDABAKAZI, BUTTERWORTH, 4962 
Butterworth Uncedo Service Taxi Association 4) New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating) 6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 
7.1.) Proposed List of Routes  7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE BTUTA 
 
1) AOECALB128268 2) NOBAKAZA MAGOLOZA 72081907300837) P.O. BOX 63, NDABAKAZI, BUTTERWORTH, 4962 
Butterworth Uncedo Service Taxi Association 4) New OL 5) 1 x 6 (Seating) 6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016)  
6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE BTUTA 
 
1) AOECALB128271 2) NOBAKAZA MAGOLOZA 72081907300837) P.O. BOX 63, NDABAKAZI, BUTTERWORTH, 4962 
Butterworth Uncedo Service Taxi Association 4) New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating) 6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 
7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE BTUTA 
 
 

ANNEXURE BTUTA 
 

1. Butterworth (Origin), Mnquma Rural (Destination) - ecbrcad092a(31002F3100DZ00162693)From authorized Butterworth 
Rank to Locations within 15 km, as well as to Msobomvu, Cuba, Ibika, Ndabakazi, Mission Location and Zagwityi and 
return. 

 
2. Butterworth (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcad0920(31002F4000WB10201448)From 

Butterworth Taxi Rank join N2 via East London, join R72 via Port Alfred, Alexandria, or take R63 via Komga, Bisho join 
N2 via Port King William's Town, Peddie, Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Plettenbergbay, Knysna, 
Wilderness, George, Mosselbay, Albertina, Riversdale, Heidelberg, Swellendam, Riversonderend, Caledon, Botrivier, 
Grabouw, Strand, Somerset West, Khayelitsha, or via Hermanus along R320 or along N2 join R60 via Ashton, Robertson, 
Worcester, or along R43 via Villersdorp, or towards Alice, Fort Beautfort, Adelaide, Bedford, Cookhouse, Somerset East, 
Pearston, Graaff-Reinet, join N9 towards Aberdeen, join R61 towards Beaufort West, join N1 via Laingsburg, Touws 
River, Worcester, Paarl, Bellville, or along N2 via Peddie, Grahamstown, or at Ndabakazi Junction, join R409 via 
Ngqamakhwe, Tsomo, join R61 via Queenstown, Tarkastard, Cradock, join N10 take R61 and join N9 towards 
Graaff-Reinet to Cape Town Taxi Rank and return either way on the same routes. 

 
3. Butterworth (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad0922(31002F20018410201452)From Butterworth Taxi 
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Rank via Idutywa join N2 via Umtata, Tsolo, Qumbu, Mount Frere, Mount Aliff, Kokstad, Harding, Port Shepstone, or 
along R61 via Port st Johns, Lusikisiki, Flagstaff, Bizana, Port Edward, or along via, Umzikhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, 
Pietermaritzburg, join N3 to Durban and either way on the same way. 

 
4. Butterworth (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad0923(31002F1000Z310201453)From Butterworth 

Taxi Rank via Idutywa, join R408 towards Ngcobo, join R61 via Cofimvaba, Queenstown, join N6 via Jamestown, Aliwal 
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1 via Kronstad, or join R721 via Parys, join R500 via 
Fouchville, Carletonville, join N12 or join R30 via Bramfort, Theunnissen, Virginia, Welkom, Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, 
Orkney, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, join R510 towards Northam, join N12 or via Potchefstroom or via 
Rouxville along R26 via Zastron, Wepener, Hobhouse, join N8 towards Ladybrand, via Bethlehem, join R714 towards 
Warden, along N3 join R103 towards Vrede, join R546 via Standerton, Secunda, join N17 or along N2 via Mthatha, Mount 
Frere, Kokstad, join R617 via Franklin, Underberg, Bulwer, join N3 via Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Van Renen, 
Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, or join R393 towards, Elliot, via Barkly East, along R58 turn off R392 towards Sterkspruit, 
join R726 towards N1 join N5 via Winburg, Senekal to Johannesburg and return either way on the same route. 

 
5. Butterworth (Origin), Kentani (Destination) - ecbrcad093(31002F31009G00044830)From authorized Butterworth Rank, 

along unmarked road to Kentani Rank and return. 
 

6. Butterworth (Origin), Nqamakwe (Destination) - ecbrcad094(31002F3100FQ00044831)From authorized Butterworth 
Rank, along N2, join R409 to Nqamakwe and return. 

 
7. Butterworth (Origin), Idutywa (Destination) - ecbrcad096(31002F31008B10044837)From authorized Butterworth Rank, 

along N2 to Idutywa Rank and return. 
 

8. Butterworth (Origin), Willowvale (Destination) - ecbrcad097(31002F3100MS10044838)From authorized Butterworth 
Rank, along N2 to Idutywa, along unmarked road Willowvale Rank and return. 

 
9. Butterworth (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad098(31002F30014I10044839)From authorized 

Butterworth Rank, along N2 to authorized Umtata Rank and return. 
 

10. Butterworth (Origin), Tsomo (Destination) - ecbrcad100(31002F3100L210044842)From authorized Butterworth Rank, 
along N2, join R409 via Nqamakwe to Tsomo and return. 

 
11. Butterworth (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad102(31002F30012K10044845)From Butterworth 

Rank, along N2, join R409 via Tsomo, join R61, join N6 to authorized Queenstown Rank and return. 
 

12. Butterworth (Origin), King Williams Town Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad103(31002F30012U10044846)From 
authorized Butterworth Rank, along N2 to Komga, along R63 via Kei Road to authorized King Williams Town Rank and 
return. 

 
13. Butterworth (Origin), East London Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad104(31002F30012M10044848)From authorized 

Butterworth Rank, along N2, join Northeast Expressway to authorized East London Rank and return. 
 

14. Butterworth (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcad105(31002F3100NP10044850)From authorized Butterworth 
Rank, along N2 to East London, join R72 via Port Alfred, join N2 to authorized Port Elizabeth Rank and return. 
 

15. Butterworth (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcad106(31002F3100NP10044851)From authorized Butterworth 
Rank, along N2 to Komga, join R63 to King Williams Town, join N2 to authorized Port Elizabeth Rank and return. 

 
16. Butterworth (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcad108(31002F4000WB10044854)From 

authorized Butterworth Rank, along N2 to East London, join R72 via Port Alfred, join N2 via Port Elizabeth and Somerset 
West to authorized Cape Town Rank and return. 

 
17. Butterworth (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcad109(31002F4000WB10044855)From 

authorized Butterworth Rank, along N2 to Komga, join R63 via King Williams Town and Somerset East, join R75 to N9, 
along N9 to Aberdeen, along R61 to Beaufort West, along N1 through Laingsburg and Paarl to authorized Cape Town 
Rank and return. 

 
18. Butterworth (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcad111(31002F7100MF10044858)From authorized Butterworth Rank, 

join R409 via Nqamakwe to R61, along R61, join N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to authorized Welkom Rank and return. 
 

19. Butterworth (Origin), Klerksdorp Taxi Rank(Klerksdorp) (Destination) - ecbrcad112(31002F6000XZ10044860)From 
authorized Butterworth Rank, join R409 via Nqamakwe R61, along R61, join N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to authorized 
Klerksdorp Rank and return. 

 
20. Butterworth (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcad113(31002F11002P10044863)From authorized Butterworth 

Rank, join R409 via Nqamakwe to R61, along R61, join N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, along N12 via 
Potchefstroom to authorized Carletonville Rank and return. 

 
21. Butterworth (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad114(31002F1000Z310044864)From authorized 

Butterworth Rank, join R409 via Nqamakwe to R61, along R61, join N6 via Queenstown, join N1 bypassing Bloemfontein 
via Kroonstad to authorized Johannesburg Rank and return. 

 
22. Butterworth (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad115(31002F1000Z310044866)From authorized 

Butterworth Rank, join R409 via Nqamakwe to R61, along R61, join N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, join N12 
to Potchefstroom, turn right to Carletonville, then right to authorized Johannesburg Rank and return. 

 
23. Butterworth (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad118(31002F20018410044879)From authorized 

Butterworth Rank, along N2 to authorized Durban Rank and return. 
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1) AOECALB128346 2) ZAKHELE MICHAEL QINELA 6204015982087 3) 2102 Embekweni Location, MDANTSANE, 5219 ILITHA 
NDEVANA TAXI ASSOCIATION 4) New OL 5) 1 x 12 (Seating) 6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 
7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE IVTA 
 

ANNEXURE IVTA 
 

1. King Williams Town (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcad228(31009P11002P10045063)From authorized King 
Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, along the N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, join N12 to 
Potchefstroom, turn right to authorized Carletonville Rank and return. 

 
2. King Williams Town (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad231(31009P1000Z310045066)From 

authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, along the N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, join 
N12 to Potchefstroom, turn right to Carletonville, then right to authorized Johannesburg Rank and return. 

 
3. King Williams Town (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad233(31009P1000Z310045068)From 

authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to Stutterheim, along N6 to Bloemfontein, join N1 via Kroonstad to 
authorized Johannesburg Rank and return. 

 
4. King Williams Town (Origin), Pretorius & Van Der Waldt (Pretorius & Van Der Waldt) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad234(31009P1000L810045069)From authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, along the N6 to 
Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, join N12 to Potchefstroom, turn right to Carletonville and Johannesburg, along N1 
to authorized Pretoria Rank and return. 

 
5. King Williams Town (Origin), Pietersburg (Destination) - ecbrcad235(31009P5100H410045070)From authorized King 

Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, along the N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, join N12 to 
Potchefstroom, turn right to Carletonville and Johannesburg, along N1 via Pretoria and Potgietersrus to authorized 
Pietersburg Rank and return. 

 
6. King Williams Town (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad236(31009P30014I10045071)From authorized 

King Williams Town Rank, along R63 via Komga to join N2, along N2 authorized Umtata Rank and return. 
 

7. King Williams Town (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad237(31009P20018410045072)From authorized 
King Williams Town Rank, along R63 via Komga to join N2, along N2 authorized Durban Rank and return. 

 
8. Berlin (East London) (Origin), Buffalo City Rural (Destination) - ecbrcad077a(3204K531002A00162682)From Berlin Rank 

to locations along R102, incl. Dongwe, Nkqonkqweni, Mncotsho and Pakamisa and return. 
 

9. Border Technikon (East London) (Origin), Buffalo City Rural (Destination) - ecbrcad086a(320AFK31002A00162687)From 
Border Technikon to locations along R102, incl. Dongwe, Nkqonkqweni, Mncotsho and Pakamisa and return. 

 
10. King Williams Town (Origin), Mdantsane (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad203(31009P3204IW00045033)From 

authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R102 to authorized Mdantsane Rank and return. 
 

11. Ilitha Township (Buffalo City Rural) (Origin), Mdantsane (East London) (Destination) - 
ecbrcad172(3204K43204IW00044990)From authorized Ilitha-Ndevana Rank, along R102 to authorized Mdantsane Rank 
and return. 

 
12. Ilitha Township (Buffalo City Rural) (Origin), King Williams Town (Destination) - 

ecbrcad171(3204K431009P00044989)From authorized Ilitha-Ndevana Rank, along R346, along Buffalo Road to 
authorized King Williams Town Rank and return. 

 
13. Ilitha Township (Buffalo City Rural) (Origin), East London Taxi Rank (Destination) - 

ecbrcad170(3204K430012M00044988)From authorized Ilitha-Ndevana Rank, along N2 and Western Ave to authorized 
East London Rank and return. 

 
14. Ilitha Township (Buffalo City Rural) (Origin), Berlin (East London) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad169(3204K43204K500044987)From authorized Ilitha-Ndevana Rank, along R346, along N2 up to Berlin. 
 

15. Ilitha Township (Buffalo City Rural) (Origin), Phakamisa (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) - 
ecbrcad168(3204K43204DU00044986)From authorized Ilitha-Ndevana Rank to Tshabo, Mncotsho, Fort Maree and 
along R346 to Phakamisa and return. 
 

16. Ilitha Township (Buffalo City Rural) (Origin), Ilitha Township (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) - 
ecbrcad167(3204K43204K400044985)From authorized Ilitha-Ndevana Rank to any point within Ilitha-Ndevana and 
return. 

 
17. Border Technikon (Buffalo City Rural) (Origin), Bisho (Destination) - ecbrcad091(3204KD3100NQ00044824)From Border 

Technikon, along N2 and R63 to authorized Bisho Rank and return. 
 

18. Border Technikon (Buffalo City Rural) (Origin), King Williams Town (Destination) - 
ecbrcad090(3204KD31009P00044822)From Border Techikon, along N2 to authorized King Williams Town Rank and 
return. 

 
19. Border Technikon (Buffalo City Rural) (Origin), East London Taxi Rank (Destination) - 

ecbrcad089(3204KD30012M00044821)From Border Technikon, along N2 and Western Ave to authorized East London 
Rank and return. 

 
20. Border Technikon (Buffalo City Rural) (Origin), Mdantsane (East London) (Destination) - 
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ecbrcad088(3204KD3204IW00044820)From Border Technikon, along N2 to authorized Mdantsane Rank and return. 

 

21. Border Technikon (Buffalo City Rural) (Origin), Potsdam (East London) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad087(3204KD320AFC00044815)From Border Technikon, along R102 to Potsdam and return. 

 

22. Berlin (East London) (Origin), Bisho (Destination) - ecbrcad082(3204K53100NQ00044807)From authorized Berlin Rank, 

along N2 and R63 to authorized Bisho Rank and return. 

 

23. Berlin (East London) (Origin), King Williams Town Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad081(3204K530012U00044806)From 

authorized Berlin Rank, along N2 to authorized King Williams Town Rank and return. 

 

24. Berlin (East London) (Origin), East London Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad080(3204K530012M00044805)From 

authorized Berlin Rank, along N2 and Western Ave to authorized East London Rank and return. 

 

25. Berlin (East London) (Origin), Mdantsane Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad079(3204K530014X00044804)From 

authorized Berlin Rank, along N2 to authorized Mdantsane Rank and return. 

 

26. Berlin (East London) (Origin), Potsdam (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad078(3204K5320AFC00044802)From Berlin 

Rank, along R102 to Potsdam and return. 

 

27. King Williams Town (Origin), East London Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad204(31009P30012M00045034)From 

authorized King Williams Town Rank along N2 to authorized East London Rank and return. 

 

28. King Williams Town (Origin), East London Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad205(31009P30012M00045035)From 

authorized King Williams Town Rank, along N2 to Berlin, then proceed along N2 to authorized East London Rank and 

return. 

 

29. King Williams Town (Origin), Stutterheim (Destination) - ecbrcad210(31009P3100KA10045042)From authorized King 

Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, continue to authorized Stutterheim Rank and return. 

 

30. King Williams Town (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad213(31009P30012K10045046)From 

authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, continue via Stutterheim and Cathcart to authorized 

Queenstown Rank and return. 

 

31. King Williams Town (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad214(31009P30012K10045048)From 

authorized King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, continue via Stutterheim and Cathcart, turn left into R345 to 

Whittlesea, along R67 to authorized Queenstown Rank and return. 

 

32. King Williams Town (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcad215(31009P31002F10045049)From authorized King 

Williams Town Rank, along R63 to Komga, along N2 to authorized Butterworth Rank and return. 

 

33. King Williams Town (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcad222(31009P3100NP10045057)From authorized King 

Williams Town Rank, along N2 via Grahamstown to authorized Port Elizabeth Rank and return. 

 

34. King Williams Town (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad223(31009P4000WB10045058)From authorized King Williams Town Rank, along N2 via Port Elizabeth, George, 

Riversdale and Somerset West to authorized Cape Town Rank and return. 

 

35. King Williams Town (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad224(31009P4000WB10045059)From authorized King Williams Town Rank, join R63, continue along R63 via Fort 

Beaufort, Cookhouse and Somerset East to N9, along N9 to Aberdeen, along R61 to Beaufort West, along N1 through 

Laingsburg and Paarl to authorized Cape Town Rank and return. 

 

36. King Williams Town (Origin), Bloemfontein (Destination) - ecbrcad225(31009P71001G10045060)From authorized King 

Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, along the N6 to authorized Bloemfontein Rank and return. 

 

37. King Williams Town (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcad226(31009P7100MF10045061)From authorized King 

Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6, along the N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to authorized Welkom Rank and 

return. 

 

 

 

 

 

1) AOECALB128272 2) XOLANI MPHAMBA 8107245735084 3) 15 MOORE STREET, QUIGNEY, EAST LONDON, 

5200 MDANTSANE EAST LONDON AND DISTRICTS TAXI ASSOCIATION 4) New OL 5) 1 x 6 (Seating) 

6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes  7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE MELTA 

 

1) AOECALB128355 2) Mzwandile Richard NTOZINI 6306015855088 3) 11 Hawkes Head Drive, Beacon Bay, EAST LONDON, 

5241 MDANTSANE EAST LONDON AND DISTRICTS TAXI ASSOCIATION 4)New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating) 6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 

2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE MELTA 

 

 

ANNEXURE MELTA 
 

1. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Mooiplaas (Great Kei Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcad011(30012M3204DA10043045)From 

authorized East London Rank, along Northeast Expressway, join N2 to Mooiplaas and return. 
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2. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Peddie (Destination) - ecbrcad022(30012M3100GP10043043)From authorized East 
London Rank, along R72 to Peddie Rank and return. 
. 

3. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad018(30012M30012K10043033)From 
authorized East London Rank to Western Ave, left into Grenville Road, right onto the N2 to King Williams Town, along 
R346 to join N6, continue via Stutterheim and Cathcart to authorized Queenstown Rank and return. 

 
4. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Idutywa (Destination) - ecbrcad015(30012M31008B10043030)From authorized East 

London Rank, along Commercial Road, join Northeast Expressway, along N2 to Butterworth to Idutywa Rank and return. 
 

5. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), East London Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad009(30012M30012M00043003)From 
authorized East London Rank, along N2 to authorized King Williams Town Rank and return. 

 
6. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), N2 (East London) (Via Point 1), Kei Mouth (East London) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad012(30012M320AEV00043023)From authorized East London Rank, along N2 to Kei Mouth and return. 
 

7. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), COMMERCIAL (Quigney) (Via Point 1), North East Expressway (East London) (Via 
Point 2), N2 (East London) (Via Point 3), Butterworth (Via Point 4), Kentani (Destination) - 
ecbrcad014(30012M31009G10043029)From authorized East London Rank, along Commercial Road, join Northeast 
Expressway, along N2 to Butterworth, along Kentani Road to Kentani Rank and return. 
 

8. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), COMMERCIAL (Quigney) (Via Point 1), North East Expressway (East London) (Via 
Point 2), N2 (East London) (Via Point 3), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcad013(30012M31002F10043027)From 
authorized East London Rank, along Commercial Road, join Northeast Expressway, along N2 to Butterworth Taxi Rank 
and return 

 
9. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), East London (Destination) - ecbrcad004(30012M31004U00042998)From authorized 

East London Rank, along Settlersway and R72 to Ncera and/or Chalumna and return. 
 

10. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), East London Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad006(30012M30012M00043000)From 
authorized East London Rank, along Ziphunzana Bypass to Mdantsane Rank and return 

 
11. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), East London (Destination) - ecbrcad005(30012M31004U00042999)From authorized 

East London Rank, along Mdantsane Access Road to Mdantsane Rank and return. 
 

12. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), East London Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad007(30012M30012M00043001)From 
authorized East London Rank, along Amalinda Main Road and Voortrekker Road, join R102 to Mdantsane Rank and 
return. 

 
13. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad268(3204IW20018410045112)From 

Mdantsane Rank, along R102 to Voortrekker Road, along N2 to authorized Durban Rank and return. 
 

14. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad269(3204IW1000Z310045113)From 
Mdantsane Rank, along N2 to King Williams Town, along R346 to Stutterheim, along N6 to Bloemfontein, join N1 to 
authorized Johannesburg Rank and return. 

 
15. East London (Origin), Buffalo City Rural (Destination) - ECBRCAD002a(31004U31002A00162660)From authorized East 

London Rank any Location/Squater Camp within 20 km of East London, incl. Kwelera, Esanthini, Kwetyana, Grey 
Hospital, Needs Camp, Mount Coke and Newlands and return. 

 
16. Berlin (East London) (Origin), Buffalo City Rural (Destination) - ecbrcad077a(3204K531002A00162682)From Berlin Rank 

to locations along R102, incl. Dongwe, Nkqonkqweni, Mncotsho and Pakamisa and return. 
 

17. Gonubie (East London) (Origin), Buffalo City Rural (Destination) - ecbrcad152a(3204CX31002A00162689)From any 
designated Taxi Stop in Gonubie to locations/resorts within 20 km and return. 

 
18. Border Technikon (East London) (Origin), Buffalo City Rural (Destination) - ecbrcad086a(320AFK31002A00162687)From 

Border Technikon to locations along R102, incl. Dongwe, Nkqonkqweni, Mncotsho and Pakamisa and return. 
 

19. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - 
ecbrcad266(3204IW4000WB10045110)From Mdantsane Rank, along N2 to King Williams Town, join R63 via Somerset 
East, along R75, join N9 to Aberdeen, along R61 to Beaufort West, along N1 through Paarl to authorized Taxi Rank in 
Cape Town and return. 

 
20. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad267(3204IW30014I10045111)From 

Mdantsane Rank, along R102 to Voortrekker Road, along N2 to Umtata Rank and return. 
 

21. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - 
ecbrcad265(3204IW4000WB10045109)From Mdantsane Rank, along N2 via King Williams Town and Somerset West to 
authorized Taxi Rank in Cape Town and return. 

 
22. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcad264(3204IW3100NP10045106)From Mdantsane 

Rank, along N2 to authorized Taxi Rank in Port Elizabeth and return. 
 

23. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Kentani (Destination) - ecbrcad262(3204IW31009G10045104)From Mdantsane Rank, 
along R102 to Voortrekker Road, along N2 to Butterworth, along Kentani Road to Kentani Taxi Rank and return. 

 
24. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Idutywa (Destination) - ecbrcad263(3204IW31008B10045105)From Mdantsane Rank, 

along R102 to Voortrekker Road, along N2 to Idutywa Taxi Rank and return. 
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25. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Queenstown (Destination) - ecbrcad260(3204IW3100HT10045102)From authorized 

Mdantsane Rank, along N2 to King Williams Town, along R346 to Stutterheim, along N6 to authorized Queenstown Rank 
and return. 

 
26. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcad261(3204IW31002F10045103)From Mdantsane 

Rank, along R102 to Voortrekker Road, along N2 to Butterworth Taxi Rank and return. 
 

27. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Ilitha Township (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) - 
ecbrcad256(3204IW3204K400045097)From authorized Mdantsane Rank, along R102 to Ilitha/Ndevana and return. 

 
28. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Berlin (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad257(3204IW3204K500045099)From 

authorized Mdantsane Rank, along N2 to Berlin Rank/Border Technikon and return. 
 

29. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), King Williams Town (Destination) - ecbrcad259(3204IW31009P00045101)From 
authorized Mdantsane Rank, along R102 and N2 to authorized Taxi Rank in King Williams Town and return. 

 
30. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad029(30012M30014I10043051)From 

authorized East London Rank to Commercial Road, left into North East Expressway, right onto the N2 to authorized 
Umtata Rank and return. 

 
31. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcad025(30012M3100NP10043047)From authorized 

East London Rank to Western Ave, left into Grenville Road, right onto the N2 to authorized Port Elizabeth Rank and 
return. 

 
32. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), East London (Stopping Point 1), East London (Destination) - 

ecbrcad001(30012M31004U00042984)From authorized East London Rank to any designated Taxi Stops within East 
London and return. 

 
33. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Mdantsane (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad238(3204IW3204IW00045073)From 

authorized Mdantsane Rank to any point within Mdantsane and return. 
 

34. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Mdantsane (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad239(3204IW3204IW00045075)From 
Mdantsane Rank to any location within 20 km, incl. Emncotsho, Noncedo, Liberty, Mount Ruth, Kewuti and Newlands. 

 
35. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), East London (Destination) - ecbrcad247(3204IW31004U00045084)From authorized 

Mdantsane Rank, along Ziphunzana Bypass to any authorized Taxi Rank/Taxi Stop in East London and return. 
 

36. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Mdantsane (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad246(3204IW3204IW00045083)From 
authorized Mdantsane Rank, along Mdantsane Access Road to any authorized Taxi Rank/Taxi Stop in East London and 
return. 

 
37. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), East London (Destination) - ecbrcad248(3204IW31004U00045085)From authorized 

Mdantsane Rank, along R102 to any authorized Taxi Rank/Taxi Stop in East London and return. 
 

38. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Gonubie (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad250(3204IW3204CX00045088)From 
authorized Mdantsane Rank, along R102, Western Ave. and N2 to Gonubie Main Road to authorized Taxi Rank/Taxi 
Stop in Gonubie and return. 

 
 
 
1) AOECALB126243 2) NOSIPHO HERMANUS 60082201610843) 42 KLEIN STREET, DAWN, EAST LONDON, 5219 
Mdantsane East London taxi Association 4) New OL 5) 1 x 6 (Seating) 6) Mdantsane East London taxi Association Enothole Building, 
Room 6 Mdantsane Highway, Mdantsane, 5219 Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 
7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE META 
 
1) AOECALB126245 2) SIBONGILE KOSE 7804205619081 3) 6794 UNIT P, MDANTSANE, 5219 Mdantsane East 
London taxi Association 4) New OL 5) 1 x 6 (Seating) 6) Mdantsane East London taxi Association Enothole Building, 
Room 6 Mdantsane Highway, Mdantsane, 5219 Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 
7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE META 
 
1) AOECALB128314 2) NTOMBIZODWA DYANTYI 6807230694087 3) 3779 NU2, MDANTSANE, EAST LONDON, 5219 
Mdantsane East London taxi Association 4) New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating) 6) Mdantsane East London taxi Association Enothole Building, 
Room 6 Mdantsane Highway, Mdantsane, 5219 Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 
7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE META 
 
1) AOECALB128347 2) ANDILE HINA 7105085780088 3) 2079 NU14, MDANTSANE, EAST LONDON, 5219 
Mdantsane East London taxi Association 4) New OL 5) 1 x 6 (Seating) 6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 
7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE META 
 
1) AOECALB128357 2) M BONTSO 7905165544084 3) 4 NU16, MDANTSANE, EAST LONDON, 5219 Mdantsane East London taxi 
Association 4) New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating) 6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 
7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE META 
 
1) AOECALB128401 2) Door Welcome Babana 41051451640863) 2154 NU 7, MDANTSANE, MDANTSANE, 5219 
Mdantsane East London taxi Association 4) New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating) 6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 
7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE META 
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1) AOECALB128403 2) M Gqabe 5912305841083 3) 2038 EMBEKWENI LOCATION, MDANTSANE, EAST LONDON, 5200 Mdantsane East 
London taxi Association 4) New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating) 6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 
7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE META 
 
1) AOECALB128418 2) SF MFINI 6001017979081 3) 1962 MBEKWENI TOWNSHIP, POTSDAM SOUTH, EAST LONDON, 5219 Mdantsane 
East London taxi Association 4) New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating) 6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 
7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE META 
 
1) AOECALB128420 2) B. DUBA 6708200828087 3) 566 NU 13, MDANTSANE, MDANTSANE, 5219 Mdantsane East London taxi Association 
4) New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating) 6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – 
ANNEXURE META 
 
 

ANNEXURE META 
 

1. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcad026(30012M4000WB10043048)From 
authorized East London Rank, along R72 via Port Alfred, then along N2 via Port Elizabeth and Somerset West to authorized Cape 
Town Rank and return. 

 
2. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcad027(30012M4000WB10043049)From 

authorized East London Rank to Western Ave, left into Grenville Road, right onto the N2 via King Williams Town and Somerset West 
to authorized Cape Town Rank and return. 

 
3. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad030(30012M20018410043052)From authorized East 

London Rank to Commercial Road, left into North East Expressway, right onto the N2 to authorized Durban Rank and return. 
 

4. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Bloemfontein (Destination) - ecbrcad031(30012M71001G10043053)From authorized East London 
Rank to Commercial Road, left onto the North East Expressway, left at the Traffic Circle, along the N6 to authorized Bloemfontein 
Rank and return. 

 
5. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad035(30012M1000Z310043057)From 

authorized East London Rank to Commercial Road, left onto the North East Expressway, left at the Traffic Circle, along 
the N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 through Welkom to Klerksdorp, join N12 via Potchefstroom, turn right to Carletonville, 
then right to authorized Johannesburg Rank and return. 

 
6. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), East London (Destination) - ecbrcad248(3204IW31004U00045085)From authorized 

Mdantsane Rank, along R102 to any authorized Taxi Rank/Taxi Stop in East London and return. 
 

7. Berlin (East London) (Origin), Buffalo City Rural (Destination) - ecbrcad077a(3204K531002A00162682)From Berlin Rank 
to locations along R102, incl. Dongwe, Nkqonkqweni, Mncotsho and Pakamisa and return. 

 
8. Border Technikon (East London) (Origin), Buffalo City Rural (Destination) - ecbrcad086a(320AFK31002A00162687)From 

Border Technikon to locations along R102, incl. Dongwe, Nkqonkqweni, Mncotsho and Pakamisa and return. 
 

9. Gonubie (East London) (Origin), Buffalo City Rural (Destination) - ecbrcad152a(3204CX31002A00162689)From any 
designated Taxi Stop in Gonubie to locations/resorts within 20 km and return. 

 
10. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), COMMERCIAL (Quigney) (Via Point 1), North East Expressway (East London) (Via 

Point 2), N2 (East London) (Via Point 3), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcad013(30012M31002F10043027)From 
authorized East London Rank, along Commercial Road, join Northeast Expressway, along N2 to Butterworth Taxi Rank 
and return 

 
11. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad016(30012M30012K10043031)From 

authorized East London Rank to Commercial Road, left onto the North East Expressway, left at the Traffic Circle, along 
the N6 to authorized Queenstown Rank and return. 

 
12. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcad024(30012M3100NP10043046)From authorized 

East London Rank, along R72 via Port Alfred, then along N2 to authorized Port Elizabeth Rank and return. 
 

13. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcad025(30012M3100NP10043047)From authorized 
East London Rank to Western Ave, left into Grenville Road, right onto the N2 to authorized Port Elizabeth Rank and 
return. 

 
14. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad029(30012M30014I10043051)From 

authorized East London Rank to Commercial Road, left into North East Expressway, right onto the N2 to authorized 
Umtata Rank and return. 

 
15. return. - ecbrcad077(EC0ecbrcad0770044800)From Berlin Rank to locations along R102, incl. Dongwe, Nkqonkqweni, 

Mncotsho and Pakamisa and return. 
 

16. Area of Operation - From any designated Taxi Stop in Gonubie to locations/resorts within 20 km and return. - 
ecbrcad152(EC0ecbrcad1520044927)From any designated Taxi Stop in Gonubie to locations/resorts within 20 km and 
return. 

 
17. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Mdantsane (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad238(3204IW3204IW00045073)From 

authorized Mdantsane Rank to any point within Mdantsane and return. 
 

18. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Mdantsane (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad239(3204IW3204IW00045075)From 
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Mdantsane Rank to any location within 20 km, incl. Emncotsho, Noncedo, Liberty, Mount Ruth, Kewuti and Newlands. 
 

19. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Mdantsane (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad240(3204IW3204IW00045076)From 
authorized Mdantsane Rank, along Mdantsane Access Road to East London, join Buffalo Street, Parkgates Road, 
Settlersway and R72 to Gulu, Kidds Beach, Charlton Kiwane Shelford, Sandile, Ncera, Tyushu, Bodiam, Hamburg, 
Openshaw, Xesi-B, Twecana, Mpongo, Tsaba, Twecu, Cwecweni-B, Thafeni, Altile, Hill, Gqala, Enkampini, Xhama, 
Zikhova, Ngqinisa, Mazikhanya, Dow, Dyam Dyam and KwaPhozi and return. 

 
20. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Potsdam (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad241(3204IW320AFC00045077)From 

Mdantsane Rank, along R102 to Potsdam and return. 
 

21. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Fort Jackson (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad242(3204IW3204IS00045078)From 
Mdantsane Rank, along R102 and N2 to Fort Jackson and return. 

 
22. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Da Gama (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad243(3204IW320AFX00045080)From 

Mdantsane Rank, along R102 to Da Gama and return. 
 

23. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Mouberg (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad244(3204IW320AFY00045081)From 
Mdantsane Rank, along R102 to Mouberg and return. 

 
24. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Embekweni (King Williams Town) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad245(3204IW320AFZ00045082)From Mdantsane Rank, along N2 to King Williams Town, join R63 to Embekweni 
and return. 

 
25. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Mdantsane (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad246(3204IW3204IW00045083)From 

authorized Mdantsane Rank, along Mdantsane Access Road to any authorized Taxi Rank/Taxi Stop in East London and 
return. 

 
26. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), East London (Destination) - ecbrcad249(3204IW31004U00045086)From authorized 

Mdantsane Rank, along N2 to any authorized Taxi Rank/Taxi Stop in East London and return. 
 

27. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Gonubie (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad250(3204IW3204CX00045088)From 
authorized Mdantsane Rank, along R102, Western Ave. and N2 to Gonubie Main Road to authorized Taxi Rank/Taxi 
Stop in Gonubie and return. 

 
28. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Gonubie (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad251(3204IW3204CX00045089)From 

authorized Mdantsane Rank, along R102, Western Ave., N2, Northeast Expressway, Old Transkei Road, which becomes 
Gonubie Main Road to authorized Taxi Rank/Taxi Stop in Gonubie and return. 

 
29. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Chalumna (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad252(3204IW32048L00045090)From authorized Mdantsane Rank, along Mdantsane Access Road to Settlersway, 
proceed to Chalumna and return. 

 
30. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Macleantown (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad253(3204IW3204KJ00045093)From authorized Mdantsane Rank, along N6 to Macleantown/Kwetyana and 
return. 

 
31. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Mooiplaas (Great Kei Rural) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad254(3204IW3204DA10045095)From authorized Mdantsane Rank, along R102 and N2 to Mooiplaas and return. 
 

32. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Mdantsane (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad255(3204IW3204IW00045096)From 
authorized Mdantsane Rank, along R102 and N2 to East Coast resorts/locations and return. 

 
33. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Ilitha Township (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad256(3204IW3204K400045097)From authorized Mdantsane Rank, along R102 to Ilitha/Ndevana and return. 
 

34. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Berlin (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad257(3204IW3204K500045099)From 
authorized Mdantsane Rank, along N2 to Berlin Rank/Border Technikon and return. 

 
35. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Berlin (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad258(3204IW3204K500045100)From 

authorized Mdantsane Rank, along R102 to Berlin Rank/Border Technikon and return. 
 

36. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), King Williams Town (Destination) - ecbrcad259(3204IW31009P00045101)From 
authorized Mdantsane Rank, along R102 and N2 to authorized Taxi Rank in King Williams Town and return. 

 
 
 
 
1) AOECALB126255 2) Z. NGOMA 7308225598085 3) NO.9 WATERSTON STREET, GONUBIE, EAST LONDON, 5257 MDANTSANE 
UNCEDO SERVICE TAXI ASSOCIATION 4) New OL 5) 1 x 6 (Seating) 6) MDANTSANE UNCEDO SERVICE TAXI ASSOCIATION 
ROOM I 4TH FLOOR, MDANTSANE, MDANTSANE, 5219 Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 
7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE MUSTA 
 
1) AOECALB128275 2) MANDISI MICHEAL BULWANA 7110085405082 3) 1517 NU 13, MDANTSANE, MDANTSANE, 5219 
MDANTSANE UNCEDO SERVICE TAXI ASSOCIATION 4) New OL 5) 1 x 7 (Seating) 6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 
7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE MUSTA 
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1) AOECALB128310 2) M. DYANTYI 8206166449087 3) 4289 NU8, MDANTSANE, 5219 MDANTSANE UNCEDO SERVICE TAXI 
ASSOCIATION 4) New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating) 6) MDANTSANE UNCEDO SERVICE TAXI ASSOCIATION ROOM I 4TH FLOOR, 
MDANTSANE, MDANTSANE, 5219 Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – 
ANNEXURE MUSTA 
 
1) AOECALB128311 2) W Ngqayimbana 6010025813083 3) P.O. Box 212, BERLIN, 5660 MDANTSANE UNCEDO SERVICE TAXI 
ASSOCIATION 4) New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating) 6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type 
service – ANNEXURE MUSTA 
 

ANNEXURE MUSTA 
 

1. East London (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcad373(31004U4209SS10049924)From 
authorized East London Rank to Western Ave, left into Grenville Road, right onto the N2 via King Williams Town, Port 
Elizabeth, George, Riversdale and Somerset West to authorized Cape Town Rank and return. 

 
2. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), COMMERCIAL (Quigney) (Via Point 1), North East Expressway (East London) (Via 

Point 2), N2 (East London) (Via Point 3), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcad013(30012M31002F10043027)From 
authorized East London Rank, along Commercial Road, join Northeast Expressway, along N2 to Butterworth Taxi Rank 
and return 

 
3. East London (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcad372(31004U4209SS10049923)From 

authorized East London Rank, along R72 via Port Alfred, then along N2 via Port Elizabeth, George, Riversdale and 
Somerset West to authorized Cape Town Rank and return. 

 
4. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Berlin (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad258(3204IW3204K500045100)From 

authorized Mdantsane Rank, along R102 to Berlin Rank/Border Technikon and return. 
 

5. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), King Williams Town (Destination) - ecbrcad259(3204IW31009P00045101)From 
authorized Mdantsane Rank, along R102 and N2 to authorized Taxi Rank in King Williams Town and return. 

 
6. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Potsdam (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad241(3204IW320AFC00045077)From 

Mdantsane Rank, along R102 to Potsdam and return. 
 

7. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Fort Jackson (East London) (Destination) - 
ecbrcad242(3204IW3204IS00045078)From Mdantsane Rank, along R102 and N2 to Fort Jackson and return. 

 
8. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Embekweni (King Williams Town) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad245(3204IW320AFZ00045082)From Mdantsane Rank, along N2 to King Williams Town, join R63 to Embekweni 
and return. 

 
9. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Mdantsane (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad246(3204IW3204IW00045083)From 

authorized Mdantsane Rank, along Mdantsane Access Road to any authorized Taxi Rank/Taxi Stop in East London and 
return. 

 
10. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Ilitha Township (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad256(3204IW3204K400045097)From authorized Mdantsane Rank, along R102 to Ilitha/Ndevana and return. 
 

11. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Mdantsane (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad238(3204IW3204IW00045073)From 
authorized Mdantsane Rank to any point within Mdantsane and return. 

 
12. Mdantsane (East London) (Origin), Mdantsane (East London) (Destination) - ecbrcad239(3204IW3204IW00045075)From 

Mdantsane Rank to any location within 20 km, incl. Emncotsho, Noncedo, Liberty, Mount Ruth, Kewuti and Newlands. 
 

13. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad035(30012M1000Z310043057)From 
authorized East London Rank to Commercial Road, left onto the North East Expressway, left at the Traffic Circle, along 
the N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 through Welkom to Klerksdorp, join N12 via Potchefstroom, turn right to Carletonville, 
then right to authorized Johannesburg Rank and return. 

 
14. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Fort Beaufort (Destination) - ecbrcad020(30012M31005Q10043041)From authorized 

East London Rank to Western Ave, left into Grenville Road, right onto the N2 to King Williams Town, join R63 to 
authorized Fort Beaufort Rank and return. 

 
15. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Peddie (Destination) - ecbrcad021(30012M3100GP10043042)From authorized East 

London Rank, along N2 to Peddie Rank and return. 
 

16. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Grahamstown (Destination) - ecbrcad023(30012M31006E10043044)From authorized 
East London Rank to Western Ave, left into Grenville Road, right onto the N2 to authorized Grahamstown Rank and 
return. 

 
17. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcad024(30012M3100NP10043046)From authorized 

East London Rank, along R72 via Port Alfred, then along N2 to authorized Port Elizabeth Rank and return. 
 

18. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcad025(30012M3100NP10043047)From authorized 
East London Rank to Western Ave, left into Grenville Road, right onto the N2 to authorized Port Elizabeth Rank and 
return. 

 
19. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad028(30012M4000WB10043050)From authorized East London Rank to Western Ave, left into Grenville Road, 
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right onto the N2 to King Williams Town, join R63 via Fort Beaufort and Somerset East to N9, along N9 to Aberdeen, 
along R61 to Beaufort West, along N1 through Laingsburg and Paarl to authorized Cape Town Rank and return. 
 

20. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad029(30012M30014I10043051)From 
authorized East London Rank to Commercial Road, left into North East Expressway, right onto the N2 to authorized 
Umtata Rank and return. 

 
21. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad030(30012M20018410043052)From 

authorized East London Rank to Commercial Road, left into North East Expressway, right onto the N2 to authorized 
Durban Rank and return. 

 
22. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Bloemfontein (Destination) - ecbrcad031(30012M71001G10043053)From authorized 

East London Rank to Commercial Road, left onto the North East Expressway, left at the Traffic Circle, along the N6 to 
authorized Bloemfontein Rank and return. 

 
23. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Bloemfontein (Destination) - ecbrcad032(30012M71001G10043054)From authorized 

East London Rank to Western Ave, left into Grenville Road, right onto the N2 to King Williams Town, along R346 to join 
N6, continue via Stutterheim to authorized Bloemfontein Rank and return. 

 
24. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcad033(30012M7100MF10043055)From authorized East 

London Rank to Commercial Road, left onto the North East Expressway, left at the Traffic Circle, along the N6 to 
Bloemfontein, join R30 through Theunissen to authorized Welkom Rank and return. 

 
25. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Idutywa (Destination) - ecbrcad015(30012M31008B10043030)From authorized East 

London Rank, along Commercial Road, join Northeast Expressway, along N2 to Butterworth to Idutywa Rank and return. 
 

26. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad016(30012M30012K10043031)From 
authorized East London Rank to Commercial Road, left onto the North East Expressway, left at the Traffic Circle, along 
the N6 to authorized Queenstown Rank and return. 

 
27. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad017(30012M30012K10043032)From 

authorized East London Rank to Western Ave, left into Grenville Road, right onto the N2 to King Williams Town, along 
R346 to join N6, continue via Stutterheim and Cathcart, turn left into R345 to Whittlesea, along R67 to authorized 
Queenstown Rank and return. 

 
28. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad018(30012M30012K10043033)From 

authorized East London Rank to Western Ave, left into Grenville Road, right onto the N2 to King Williams Town, along 
R346 to join N6, continue via Stutterheim and Cathcart to authorized Queenstown Rank and return. 

 
29. East London Taxi Rank (Origin), Port Alfred (Destination) - ecbrcad019(30012M3100HC10043034)From authorized East 

London Rank, along R72 to authorized Port Alfred Rank and return. 
 
 
 
 
 
1) AOECALB126244 2) KW Ponie 6502165321083 3) P.O. Box 218, Wesley, Peddie, 5640 Peddie Uncedo Service Taxi Association 
4) LECALB59305 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 13 (Seating) 6) Peddie Uncedo Service Taxi Association PO Box 460 ,Peddie , 5640 
Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE PDUTA 
7.2.) Current List of Routes 
7.2.1.) Minibus taxi-type service 
Peddie (Origin), Grahamstown (Destination) - ecbrcad298(3100GP31006E10045179)From authorized Peddie Rank, 
along N2 to authorized Grahamstown Rank and return. 
7.2.1.1. 
Peddie (Origin), Bethlehem (Destination) - ecbrcad305(3100GP71001B10045188)From authorized Peddie Rank, along 
N2 to King Williams Town, along R346 to join N6, along the N6 via Aliwal North, join N1 bypassing Bloemfontein as far as 
Winburg, join N5 to authorized Bethlehem Rank and return. 
7.2.1.2. 
Peddie (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcad306(3100GP7100MF10045189)From authorized Peddie Rank, along N2 
to King Williams Town Rank, along R346, along N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to authorized Welkom Rank and return. 
7.2.1.3. 
Peddie (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcad308(3100GP11002P10045192)From authorized Peddie Rank, along 
N2 to King Williams Town Rank, along R346, along N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, along N12 via 
Potchefstroom to authorized Carletonville Rank and return. 
7.2.1.4. 
7.2.1.5. Peddie (Origin), Pietersburg (Destination) - ecbrcad312(3100GP5100H410045198)From authorized Peddie Rank, along 
6 
N2 to King Williams Town, along R346, along N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, join N12 to Potchefstroom to 
Johannesburg, along N1 via Pretoria and Potgietersrus to authorized Pietersburg Rank and return. 
Peddie (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad316(3100GP20018310045202)From authorized 
Peddie Rank, along N2 to King Williams Town Rank, along R63 via Komga, join N2 via Mount Frere, join R56 via 
Richmond to authorized Pietermaritzburg Rank and return. 
7.2.1.6. 
Peddie (Origin), Newcastle (Destination) - ecbrcad317(3100GP2100F510045203)From authorized Peddie Rank, along 
N2 to King Williams Town Rank, along R63 via Komga, join N2 via Mount Frere, join R56 to Pietermaritzburg, along N3 to 
N11, along N11 to authorized Newcastle Rank and return. 
7.2.1.7. 
Peddie (Origin), Fort Beaufort (Destination) - ecbrcad344(3100GP31005Q10047263)From authorised Peddie rank, along 
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N2, along R67 to authorised Fort Beaufort rank and return. 
7.2.1.8. 
Peddie (Origin), Cradock (Destination) - ecbrcad345(3100GP31003H10047265)From authorised Peddie Rank, along N2, 
along R67 fot Fort Beaufort, along R63 via Adelaide to N10, along N10 to authorised Cradock Rank and return 
7.2.1.9. 
Peddie (Origin), East London (Destination) - ecbrcad346(3100GP31004U10047266)From authorised Peddie Rank, along 
R345, join R72 to authorised East London rank and return. 
7.2.1.1 
Peddie (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcad347(3100GP31002F10047267)From authorised Peddie rank, along 
N2 to King William's Town rank, along R63 via Komga, join N2 to authorised Butterworth rank and return. 
7.2.1.1 
Peddie (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad313(3100GP30014I10045199)From authorized Peddie Rank, 
along N2 to King Williams Town Rank, along R63 via Komga, join N2 to authorized Umtata Rank and return. 
7.2.1.1 
Peddie (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad300(3100GP30012K10045182)From authorized Peddie 
Rank, along N2 to King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6 via Stutterheim to authorized Queenstown Rank and 
return. 
7.2.1.1 
Peddie (Origin), Port Alfred (Destination) - ecbrcad296(3100GP3100HC10045177)From authorized Peddie Rank, along 
N2, join R345 to R72, along R72 to authorized Port Alfred Rank and return. 
7.2.1.1 
Peddie (Origin), Hamburg (Destination) - ecbrcad295(3100GP31007100045176)From authorized Peddie Rank, along 
R345 to Hamburg and return. 
7.2.1.1 
Peddie (Origin), Peddie (Destination) - ecbrcad294(3100GP3100GP00045175)From authorized Peddie Rank to Jaman 
Village, Runlets, Hlosini, Mqwashu, Mankone, Horton, Rufa, Lubalele, Breadfast Vley, Qomnyena, Baltein, Gciniso, 
Lewiswood, Qeto, Lower, Gwalana, Mpeko, Mgebaba, Prudhoe, Sigingqini, Ngqowa, Nyeleni, Tuba, Benton, Soweto, 
Neer, Mahlubini, Dabane, Feni, Nompumelelo Hosp., Nobumba, Lewiswood, Woodlands, Pikoli, Ndalmbe, Ndweyana, 
Glenmore, Ntoloko, Moxhegweni, Ntshamanzi, Lujiko, Mission, Cisirha, Crossmana, Ngqwenerhana, NtsinekanaTuku 
and Wesley and return. 
7.2.1.1 
Peddie (Origin), Peddie (Destination) - ecbrcad293(3100GP3100GP00045174)From Peddie Rank to any point whithin 
Peddie, including Peddie Extension and return. 
7.2.1.1 
Peddie (Origin), Bloemfontein (Destination) - ecbrcad304(3100GP71001G10045187)From authorized Peddie Rank, 
along N2 to King Williams Town Rank, along R346, along N6 to authorized Bloemfontein Rank and return. 
 

 
ANNEXURE PDUTA 

 
1. Peddie (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcad302(3100GP4000WB10045185)From 

authorized Peddie Rank, along N2 via Port Elizabeth and Somerset West to authorized Cape Town Rank and return. 
 

2. Peddie (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcad303(3100GP4000WB10045186)From 
authorized Peddie Rank, along N2, join R67 to Fort Beaufort, along R63 via Cookhouse and Somerset East, join N9 to 
Aberdeen, along R61 to Beaufort West, along N1 via Paarl to authorized Cape Town Rank and return. 

 
3. Peddie (Origin), Bloemfontein (Destination) - ecbrcad304(3100GP71001G10045187)From authorized Peddie Rank, 

along N2 to King Williams Town Rank, along R346, along N6 to authorized Bloemfontein Rank and return. 
 

4. Peddie (Origin), Bethlehem (Destination) - ecbrcad305(3100GP71001B10045188)From authorized Peddie Rank, along 
N2 to King Williams Town, along R346 to join N6, along the N6 via Aliwal North, join N1 bypassing Bloemfontein as far as 
Winburg, join N5 to authorized Bethlehem Rank and return. 

 
5. Peddie (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcad306(3100GP7100MF10045189)From authorized Peddie Rank, along N2 

to King Williams Town Rank, along R346, along N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to authorized Welkom Rank and return. 
 

6. Peddie (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcad307(3100GP6100IN10045190)From authorized Peddie Rank, along 
N2 to King Williams Town, along R346, along to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, join N12 to Potchefstroom to 
Johannesburg, along N1 to Pretoria, along N4 to authorized Rustenburg Rank and return. 

 
7. Peddie (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcad308(3100GP11002P10045192)From authorized Peddie Rank, along 

N2 to King Williams Town Rank, along R346, along N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, along N12 via 
Potchefstroom to authorized Carletonville Rank and return. 

 
8. Peddie (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad309(3100GP1000Z310045193)From authorized Peddie 

Rank, along N2 to King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6 via Queenstown, join N1 bypassing Bloemfontein via 
Kroonstad to authorized Johannesburg Rank and return. 

 
9. Peddie (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad310(3100GP1000Z310045194)From authorized Peddie 

Rank, along N2 to King Williams Town, along R346, along N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, join N12 to 
Potchefstroom, turn right to Carletonville, then right to authorized Johannesburg Rank and return. 

 
10. Peddie (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad311(3100GP1000Z310045196)From authorized Peddie 

Rank, along N2 to King Williams Town, along R346, along N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, join N12 to 
Potchefstroom to Johannesburg, along N1 to authorized Pretoria Rank and return. 
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11. Peddie (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad313(3100GP30014I10045199)From authorized Peddie Rank, 
along N2 to King Williams Town Rank, along R63 via Komga, join N2 to authorized Umtata Rank and return. 

 
12. Peddie (Origin), Pietersburg (Destination) - ecbrcad312(3100GP5100H410045198)From authorized Peddie Rank, along 

N2 to King Williams Town, along R346, along N6 to Bloemfontein, join R30 to Klerksdorp, join N12 to Potchefstroom to 
Johannesburg, along N1 via Pretoria and Potgietersrus to authorized Pietersburg Rank and return. 

 
13. Peddie (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad314(3100GP20018410045200)From authorized Peddie Rank, 

along N2 to King Williams Town Rank, along R63 via Komga, join N2 to authorized Durban Rank and return. 
 

14. Peddie (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad315(3100GP20018310045201)From authorized 
Peddie Rank, along N2 to King Williams Town Rank, along R63 via Komga, join N2 to Durban, along N3 to authorized 
Pietermaritzburg Rank and return. 

 
15. Peddie (Origin), Newcastle (Destination) - ecbrcad317(3100GP2100F510045203)From authorized Peddie Rank, along 

N2 to King Williams Town Rank, along R63 via Komga, join N2 via Mount Frere, join R56 to Pietermaritzburg, along N3 to 
N11, along N11 to authorized Newcastle Rank and return. 

 
16. Peddie (Origin), Fort Beaufort (Destination) - ecbrcad344(3100GP31005Q10047263)From authorised Peddie rank, along 

N2, along R67 to authorised Fort Beaufort rank and return. 
 

17. Peddie (Origin), Cradock (Destination) - ecbrcad345(3100GP31003H10047265)From authorised Peddie Rank, along N2, 
along R67 fot Fort Beaufort, along R63 via Adelaide to N10, along N10 to authorised Cradock Rank and return 

 
18. Peddie (Origin), East London (Destination) - ecbrcad346(3100GP31004U10047266)From authorised Peddie Rank, along 

R345, join R72 to authorised East London rank and return. 
 

19. Peddie (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad316(3100GP20018310045202)From authorized 
Peddie Rank, along N2 to King Williams Town Rank, along R63 via Komga, join N2 via Mount Frere, join R56 via 
Richmond to authorized Pietermaritzburg Rank and return. 

 
20. Peddie (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcad347(3100GP31002F10047267)From authorised Peddie rank, along 

N2 to King William's Town rank, along R63 via Komga, join N2 to authorised Butterworth rank and return. 
 

21. Peddie (Origin), Peddie (Destination) - ecbrcad293(3100GP3100GP00045174)From Peddie Rank to any point whithin 
Peddie, including Peddie Extension and return. 

 
22. Peddie (Origin), Peddie (Destination) - ecbrcad294(3100GP3100GP00045175)From authorized Peddie Rank to Jaman 

Village, Runlets, Hlosini, Mqwashu, Mankone, Horton, Rufa, Lubalele, Breadfast Vley, Qomnyena, Baltein, Gciniso, 
Lewiswood, Qeto, Lower, Gwalana, Mpeko, Mgebaba, Prudhoe, Sigingqini, Ngqowa, Nyeleni, Tuba, Benton, Soweto, 
Neer, Mahlubini, Dabane, Feni, Nompumelelo Hosp., Nobumba, Lewiswood, Woodlands, Pikoli, Ndalmbe, Ndweyana, 
Glenmore, Ntoloko, Moxhegweni, Ntshamanzi, Lujiko, Mission, Cisirha, Crossmana, Ngqwenerhana, NtsinekanaTuku 
and Wesley and return. 

 
23. Peddie (Origin), Hamburg (Destination) - ecbrcad295(3100GP31007100045176)From authorized Peddie Rank, along 

R345 to Hamburg and return. 
 

24. Peddie (Origin), Port Alfred (Destination) - ecbrcad296(3100GP3100HC10045177)From authorized Peddie Rank, along 
N2, join R345 to R72, along R72 to authorized Port Alfred Rank and return. 

 
25. Peddie (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcad299(3100GP3100NP10045180)From authorized Peddie Rank, 

along N2 via Grahamstown to authorized Port Elizabeth Rank and return. 
 

26. Peddie (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad300(3100GP30012K10045182)From authorized Peddie 
Rank, along N2 to King Williams Town Rank, along R346 to join N6 via Stutterheim to authorized Queenstown Rank and 
return. 

 
27. Peddie (Origin), Grahamstown (Destination) - ecbrcad298(3100GP31006E10045179)From authorized Peddie Rank, 

along N2 to authorized Grahamstown Rank and return. 
 

28. Peddie (Origin), George (Destination) - ecbrcad301(3100GP41006410045184)From authorized Peddie Rank, along N2 
via Grahamstown and Port Elizabeth to authorized George Rank and return. 
 

 
 
1) AOECALB126210 2) NOMAWETHU MURIEL RENENE 6707170378081 3) 9 ROCHELLE DRIVE, NEWTOWN, STUTTERHIEM, 
4930 Stutterheim Taxi Association 4) New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating) 6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 
7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE SHTA 
 
1) AOECALB126211 2) NOMAWETHU MURIEL RENENE 6707170378081 3) 9 ROCHELLE DRIVE, NEWTOWN, STUTTERHIEM, 
4930 Stutterheim Taxi Association 4) New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating) 6) Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 
7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE SHTA 
 

ANNEXURE SHTA 
 
1. Stutterheim (Origin), Stutterheim (Destination) - ecbrcad318(3100KA3100KA00045204)From authorized Stutterheim 

Rank, Freshwater, Stanhope, Jersyvalle, Ezizeni, Ndlovini, Ndumangeni, Bamvana, Bongweni, Rawini, Ngqanda, Dohne, 
Heckel Villages, Joe Lentz Forest Products, Izidengu New Sites, Kubusie and Nothenga Villages and return. 
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2. Stutterheim (Origin), Cathcart (Destination) - ecbrcad319(3100KA31002T00045206)From authorized Stutterheim Rank, 

along N6 to Cathcart Rank and return. 
 

3. Stutterheim (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad320(3100KA30012K10045207)From authorized 
Stutterheim Rank, along N6 to authorized Queenstown Rank and return. 

 
4. Stutterheim (Origin), King Williams Town (Destination) - ecbrcad321(3100KA31009P10045208)From authorized 

Stutterheim Rank, along R346 to authorized King Williams Town Rank and return. 
 

5. Stutterheim (Origin), East London Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad322(3100KA30012M10045210)From authorized 
Stutterheim Rank, along N6, join Northeast Expressway to authorized East London Rank and return. 

 
6. Stutterheim (Origin), Grahamstown (Destination) - ecbrcad323(3100KA31006E10045211)From authorized Stutterheim 

Rank, along R346 to King Williams Town Rank, along N2 to authorized Grahamstown Rank and return. 
 

7. Stutterheim (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcad324(3100KA3100NP10045212)From authorized Stutterheim 
Rank, along R346 to King Williams Town, along N2 to authorized Port Elizabeth Rank and return. 

 
8. Stutterheim (Origin), George (Destination) - ecbrcad325(3100KA41006410045213)From authorized Stutterheim Rank, 

along R346 to King Williams Town, along N2 via Port Elizabeth to authorized George Rank and return. 
 

9. Stutterheim (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcad326(3100KA4000WB10045215)From 
authorized Stutterheim Rank, along R346 to King Williams Town, along N2 via Port Elizabeth and Somerset West to 
authorized Cape Town Rank and return. 

 
10. Stutterheim (Origin), Aliwal North (Destination) - ecbrcad327(3100KA31000D10045216)From authorized Stutterheim 

Rank, along N6 to authorized Aliwal North Rank and return. 
 

11. Stutterheim (Origin), Bloemfontein (Destination) - ecbrcad328(3100KA71001G10045217)From authorized Stutterheim 
Rank, along N6 to authorized Bloemfontein Rank and return. 

 
12. Stutterheim (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcad329(3100KA7100MF10045218)From authorized Stutterheim Rank, 

along N6 via to Bloemfontein, join N1, along R30 to authorized Welkom Rank and return. 
 

13. Stutterheim (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad330(3100KA1000Z310045220)From authorized 
Stutterheim Rank, along N6 towards Bloemfontein, join the N1 and bypass Bloemfontein, along N1 via Kroonstad and the 
Kroonval Toll Gate to authorized Johannesburg Rank and return. 

 
14. Stutterheim (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRC1129(3100KA1000Z310207759)From Stutterheim 

taxi rank along N6 to Cathcart, Queenstown, Jamestown, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddensburg, via 
Bloemfontein drop and pickup join N1 to Kroonstad, Parys, Sasolburg drop and pickup,Klerksdorp,drop and 
pickup,Portchefstroom drop and pickup, Caltonville,drop and pickup,to Johannesburg Park Station, drop and pickup and 
return on the same route 

 
15. Stutterheim (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) - ECBRC11221(3100KA6000YJ10207760)From 

Stutterheim taxi rank join N6 to Cathcart,Queenstown,Jamestown Aliwal North,drop and pickup , Rouxville, Smithfield, 
Reddensburg, via Bloemfontein, Randfort, Theunissen, Welkom, Odendaalsrus,drop and pickup, Bothaville, Orkney, drop 
and pickup, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, drop and pickup, derby,join R24 to N4 to Rustenburg drop and pickup and return in 
the same route 

 
16. Stutterheim (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ECBRC11222(3100KA4000WB10207761)From 

Stutterheim taxi rank join R346 to KingWilliamstown,join N2 to Peddie,Grahamstown,Port Elizabeth taxi rank,drop and 
pickup,Hermanus, JeffreysBay,Knysna, Plettenburg Bay drop and pickup,Mosselbay drop and pickup,Riversdale, 
Hieldeburg,Swellendam,Riviersonderend,Caledon drop and pickup,Strand, Somerset west,drop and pickup,to Cape 
Town taxi rank drop and pickup and return in the same route 

 
17. Stutterheim (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRC11223(3100KA20018410207762)From Stutterheim taxi 

rank join R63 to Komga join N2 to Butterworth,drop and pickup,Idutywa, Umtata,drop and pickup, Tsolo, Qumbu,drop and 
pickup, Mt.Frere, Mt.Ayliff,Kokstad drop and pickup,Harding, PortSherpston drop and pickup,Scottburg, drop and pickup, 
Amanzimtoti, drop and pickup,Port Edward, drop and pickup,to Durban taxi rank drop and pickup to Stanger, drop and 
pickup to Mpangeni drop and pickup to RichardsBay, drop and pickup to Hluhluwe, drop and pickup to Bhayela, drop and 
pickup join R66 to Lundi drop and pickup to Nongoma drop and pickup to Nongoma drop and pickup to Vryheid, drop and 
pickup to join R33 and join N2 to Piet Retief drop and pickup and return in the same route 
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1) AOECALB126252 2) A HLUNZA 7308285484085 3) BOX 149, MIDDLEDRIFT, MIDDLEDRIFT, 5685 XESI DEBE TAXI ASSOCIATION 
4) New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating) 6) XESI DEBE TAXI ASSOCIATION MANGCONDE MAIN STREET, MIDDLEDRIFT, MIDDLEDRIFT, 5685 
Gazette Number: G360 (22 Nov 2016) 7.1.) Proposed List of Routes 7.1.1.) Minibus taxi-type service – ANNEXURE XDTA 

 
 

ANNEXURE XDTA 
 

1. Middeldrift (Middeldrift) (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcad276(3204EF3100NP10045121)From Middeldrift 
Rank, along R63 to Fort Beaufort Rank, along R67, along N2 via Grahamstown to authorized Port Elizabeth Rank and 
return. 

 
2. Middeldrift (Middeldrift) (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad273(3204EF30012K10045118)From 

Middeldrift Rank, along R63 to Fort Beaufort, along R67 via Whittlesea, along R61 to authorized Queenstown Rank and 
return. 

 
3. Middeldrift (Middeldrift) (Origin), Queenstown Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad274(3204EF30012K10045119)From 

Middeldrift Rank, along R63 to King Williams Town, along R346 to Stutterheim, along N6 to authorized Queenstown Rank 
and return. 

 
4. Middeldrift (Middeldrift) (Origin), Middeldrift (Middeldrift) (Destination) - ecbrcad270(3204EF3204EF00045114)From 

Middeldrift Rank, along R63 and unmarked gravel roads to Cildara, Burnshill, Amatola Basin, Ngcabasa, Debe Marele, 
Gqadushe, Cwaru, Ngcwazi, Dikidikana and Saki Villages and return. 

 
5. Middeldrift (Middeldrift) (Origin), Alice (Destination) - ecbrcad271(3204EF31000B00045115)From Middeldrift Rank, along 

R63 to Alice Rank and return. 
 

6. Middeldrift (Middeldrift) (Origin), King Williams Town (Destination) - ecbrcad272(3204EF31009P10045116)From 
Middeldrift Rank, along R63 to authorized King Williams Town Rank and return. 

 
7. Middeldrift (Middeldrift) (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad281(3204EF20018410045129)From Middeldrift 

Rank, along R63 via King Williams Town and Kei Road to Komga, along N2 to authorized Durban Rank and return. 
 

8. Middeldrift (Middeldrift) (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcad275(3204EF3100NP10045120)From Middeldrift 
Rank, along R63, along N10 via Cookhouse, along N2 to authorized Port Elizabeth Rank and return. 

 
9. Middeldrift (Middeldrift) (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad277(3204EF4000WB10045122)From Middeldrift Rank, along R63 to Fort Beaufort, along R67, along N2 via 
Grahamstown and Somerset West to authorized Cape Town Rank and return. 

 
10. Middeldrift (Middeldrift) (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - 

ecbrcad278(3204EF4000WB10045124)From Middeldrift Rank, along R63, along N10 via Cookhouse, along N2 via Port 
Elizabeth and Somerset West to authorized Cape Town Rank and return. 

 
11. Middeldrift (Middeldrift) (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad279(3204EF1000Z310045125)From 

Middeldrift Rank, R63 to Alice, along R67, along R61 to Queenstown, along N6 via Aliwal North, along N1 bypassing 
Bloemfontein via Kroonstad and Vanderbijlpark to authorized Johannesburg Rank and return. 
 

12. Middeldrift (Middeldrift) (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcad280(3204EF30014I10045128)From 
Middeldrift Rank, along R63 via King Williams Town to Komga, along N2 to authorized Umtata Rank and return. 
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GOODWOOD

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X8, Goodwood, 7460, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X8,
Goodwood, 7460, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s Office, 5 Magnolia, Valencia Park, 1201.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
Kantoor, Magnolia 5, Valencia Park, 1201.
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OP.8342104. (2) DLAYEDWA TALLBOY T ID NO 5206155681081. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: P.O BOX 11019, HEIDERAND, MOSSEL BAY, 6500. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1817252/2 FROM DLAYEDWA TALLBOY T (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN).  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1817252/2 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
---------------------------------- 
 
N10 MOSSEL BAY - PLETTENBERG BAY 
----------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT ERNEST ROBERTSON STREET RIGHT INTO MONTAGU STREET RIGHT 
INTO KERK STREET LEFT INTO GEORGE ROAD RIGHT INTO FOURIE ROAD LEFT INTO 
LINK ROAD RIGHT ONTO N2 PROCEED TO PLETTENBERG BAY RIGHT INTO MARINE DRIVE 
LEFT INTO SEAWICH STREET RIGHT AND PROCEED TO TAXI RANK AT PLETTENBERG BAY 
SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS MAY BE PICKED UP AFTER 
DEPARTING FROM MOSSEL BAY AND ON THE RETURN JOURNEY THAT NO PASSENGERS MAY 
BE DROPPED OFF AFTER DEPARTING MOSSEL BAY. 
T62 MOSSEL BAY - KHAYELITSHA SITE C LONG DISTANCE RANK 
-------------------------------------------------------- 
FROM MOSSEL BAY TAXI RANK VIA N2 VIA RIVERSDALE VIA SWELLENDAM VIA 
HEIDELBERG VIA RIVIERSONDEREND VIA CALEDON VIA GRABOUW VIA SOMERSET WEST TO 
KHAYELITSHA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK (KUWAIT) AND RETURN ON CONDITION THAT 
NO PASSENGERS SHOULD BE LOADED/OFF LOADED AFTER THE VEHICLE HAS LEFT MOSSEL 
BAY UNTIL THE VEHICLE HAS REACHED ITS FINAL DESTINATION. 
LONG DISTANCE SERVICES 
------------------------- 
N1 MOSSEL BAY - STERKSPRUIT 
----------------------------- 
FROM MOSSEL BAY TAXI RANK MAYIXHALE STREET, KWANONQABA RANK, LEFT IN LOUIS 
FOURIE ROAD, LEFT INTO LINK ROAD ONTO N2 OFF-RAMP, GEORGE AIRPORT (MR347), 
JOIN TR101 TO BLANCO AND PROCEED WITH N9, UNIONDALE, WILLOWMORE, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF-REINETTE, MIDDELBURG, TURN LEFT JOIN R61, TO STEYNBURG, PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT, BURGERSDORP, ALIWAL NORTH, TURN LEFT, LADY GREY, 
TURN LEFT TO STERKSPRUIT LONG DISTANCE RANK AND RETURN, SUBJECT TO THE 
CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE TO BE PICKED UP AFTER LEAVING MOSSEL BAY 
AND ON THE RETURN JOURNEY THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE TO BE SET DOWN BEFORE 
REACHING MOSSEL BAY. 
U4 MOSSEL BAY - LADY FRERE 
---------------------------- 
FROM MOSSEL BAY LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK  VIA N2, VIA GEORGE VIA UNIONDALE 
VIA WILLOWMORE VIA ABERDEEN VIA GRAAF REINETTE VIA CRADOCK VIA TARKASTAD 
VIA QUEENSTOWN TO LADY FRERE TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
U52 MOSSEL BAY - LUSIKISIKI 
---------------------------- 
FROM MOSSEL BAY LONG DISTANCE RANK VIA BLANCO, UNIONDALE, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF-REINET, CRADOCK, QUEENSTOWN, COMFIMVABA, ENGOBO, UMTATA TO 
LUSIKISIKI AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8349397. (2) UNITUK ID NO 201627577107. (3) DISTRICT: STELLENBOSCH. POSTAL ADDRESS: 7 
WITZENBERG ROAD, DURBANVILLE HILLS, CAPE TOWN, 7550. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 6 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
TUK-TUK SERVICE 
---------------- 
DAY ROUTE 07H00 - 16H59 
CLOCKWISE: 
FROM STARTING POINT AT EN ROUTE SITUATED IN MCDONALD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
HOFMEYER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DE WAAL ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLAASENS ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BOSMAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO MURRAY ROAD, LEFT INTO NEETHLING STREET, RIGHT INTO 
VAN RIEBEECK STREET WHICH BECOMES PLEIN STREET, RIGHT INTO ANDRINGA STREET, 
RIGHT INTO CROZIER ROAD, RIGHT INTO RYNEVELD STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA 
STREET, LEFT INTO BOSMAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO SOETEWEIDE ROAD, RIGHT INTO ROUX 
ROAD, LEFT INTO MERRIMAN AVENUE, AT THE CIRCLE TAKE THE THIRD EXIT THUS 
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RIGHT INTO MARAIS ROAD, RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND FINISH BY TURNING 
LEFT INTO MCDONALD ROAD. 
ANTI-CLOCKWISE: 
FROM STARTING POINT AT EN ROUTE SITUATED IN MCDONALD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 
VICTORIA STREET, LEFT INTO MARAIS ROAD, AT THE CIRCLE TAKE THE FIRST EXIT 
INTO MERRIMAN AVENUE, RIGHT INTO ROUX ROAD, LEFT INTO SOETEWEIDE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO BOSMAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, LEFT INTO RYNEVELD STREET, 
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET,  LEFT INTO NEETHLING STREET, RIGHT INTO 
MURRAY ROAD,  LEFT INTO BOSMAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLAASENS ROAD, LEFT INTO DE 
WAAL ROAD, LEFT INTO HOFMEYER ROAD AND FINISH BY TURNING RIGHT INTO 
MCDONALD ROAD. 
NIGHT ROUTE 17H00 - 03H00 
CLOCKWISE: 
FROM STARTING POINT AT EN ROUTE SITUATED IN MCDONALD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
HOFMEYER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DE WAAL ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLAASENS ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BOSMAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO MURRAY ROAD, LEFT INTO NEETHLING STREET, RIGHT INTO 
VAN RIEBEECK STREET WHICH BECOMES PLEIN STREET, LEFT INTO RYNEVELD STREET, 
RIGHT INTO DORP STREET ALL THE WAY DOWN TO THE TURNAROUND POINT AT HEROLD 
ROAD AND CONTINUE WITH DORP STREET BACK TOWARDS ANDRINGA STREET, LEFT INTO 
ANDRINGA STREET, RIGHT  INTO VICTORIA STREET, LEFT INTO BOSMAN ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO SOETEWEIDE ROAD, RIGHT INTO ROUX ROAD, LEFT INTO MERRIMAN AVENUE, 
AT THE CIRCLE TAKE THE THIRD EXIT THUS RIGHT INTO MARAIS ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
VICTORIA STREET AND FINISH BY TURNING LEFT INTO MCDONALD ROAD. 
ANTI-CLOCKWISE: 
FROM STARTING POINT AT EN ROUTE SITUATED IN MCDONALD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 
VICTORIA STREET, LEFT INTO MARAIS ROAD, AT THE CIRCLE TAKE THE FIRST EXIT 
INTO MERRIMAN AVENUE, RIGHT INTO ROUX ROAD, LEFT INTO SOETEWEIDE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO BOSMAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, LEFT INTO RYNEVELD STREET, 
RIGHT INTO DORP STREET ALL THE WAY DOWN TO THE TURNAROUND POINT AT HEROLD 
ROAD AND CONTINUE WITH DORP STREET BACK TOWARDS ANDRINGA STREET, LEFT INTO 
ANDRINGA STREET, RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET BECOMING VAN RIEBEECK STREET, 
LEFT INTO NEETHLING STREET, RIGHT INTO MURRAY ROAD, LEFT INTO BOSMAN ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO KLAASENS ROAD, LEFT INTO DE WAAL ROAD, LEFT INTO HOFMEYER ROAD 
AND FINISH BY TURNING RIGHT INTO MCDONALD ROAD. 
 
OP.8350345. (2) UNITUK ID NO 201627577107. (3) DISTRICT: STELLENBOSCH. POSTAL ADDRESS: 7 
WITZENBERG ROAD, DURBANVILLE HILLS, CAPE TOWN, 7550. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 6 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
TUK-TUK SERVICE 
---------------- 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION  AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8349397 
 
OP.8350347. (2) UNITUK ID NO 201627577107. (3) DISTRICT: STELLENBOSCH. POSTAL ADDRESS: 7 
WITZENBERG ROAD, DURBANVILLE HILLS, CAPE TOWN, 7550. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 6 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
TUK-TUK SERVICE 
---------------- 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION  AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8349397 
 
OP.8350348. (2) UNITUK ID NO 201627577107. (3) DISTRICT: STELLENBOSCH. POSTAL ADDRESS: 7 
WITZENBERG ROAD, DURBANVILLE HILLS, CAPE TOWN, 7550. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 6 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
TUK-TUK SERVICE 
---------------- 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION  AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8349397 
 
OP.8353529. (2) BEUKES IS ID NO 8409175239081. (3) DISTRICT: VREDENDAL. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
EPINAAR SINEEEL 85, KLAWER, KLAWER, 8145. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1831980/1 
FROM BEUKES IS (13 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: VREDENDAL).  (5) 1 X 13 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1831980/1 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
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-------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
KLAWER - TRAWAL 
----------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT ALFA STREET, KLAWER, LEFT AT NIEWOUDT STREET, LEFT AT 
CHURCH STREET THEN RIGHT ON THE N7 TO TRAWAL AND FARMS AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
CHARTER SERVICE 
------------------ 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED IN KLAWER TO POINTS WITHIN THE EASTERN CAPE, NORTHERN 
CAPE AND WESTERN CAPE AND RETURN. 
STAFF SERVICE 
-------------- 
THE CONVEAYNCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCE SITUATED IN KLAWER 
TO THEIR PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT NAMELY BP GARAGE TRAWAL AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
----------- 
8H30  - 1800 
 
OP.8354305. (2) PENDU JOHN GUGULETHU JG ID NO 6707055559086. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: NY 65, GUGULETHU, GUGULETHU, 7750. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 20 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT NY65 NO 53, GUGULETHU TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH 
AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8354394. (2) R AND I SIGN SERVICES ID NO 199702009723. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 1ST PHILLIPS STREET, ZONEBLOEM, CAPE TOWN, 8001. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 5 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
------------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 200 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE 
OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT 1 ST PHILLIPS STREET, ZONNEBLOEM TO POINTS WITHIN 
THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8354428. (2) SYSTER CARLO GLENVILLE CG ID NO 7304055107089. (3) DISTRICT: BELLVILLE. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 121 SYDOW STREET, BERNADINO HEIGHTS, KRAAIFONTEIN, 7580. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 
1 X 14 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLARS SERVICES 
------------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCES IN SCOTTSVILLE, 
SCOTTSDENE  TO THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOL NAMELY BERNADINO HEIGHTS HIGH, 
BROOKLANDS PRIMARY AND KRAAIFONTEIN A.M.E PRIMARY SCHOOL AND RETUEN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
MORNINGS: 05H30 - 08H30 
AFTERNOONS: 12H00 - 18H00 
 
OP.8354804. (2) MARAWU MZUKISI M ID NO 8008115579083. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
64792, MAKHAZA, MAKHAZA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 30 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT KHOLIMANZI STREET,64792 MAKHAZA TO POINTS WITH THE REPUBLIC OF 
SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
--------------- 
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CONVAYENCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR RESPECTIVE RESIDENCES WITHIN KHAYELITSHA 
TO THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOLS AT LWAZI PRIMARY SCHOOL AND UKWANDA PRE-SCHOOL 
IN KHAYELITSHA AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
MORNINGS:06:00- 08:00 
AFTERNOON:14:00 - 16:00 
 
OP.8355388. (2) JAMES MANDLEKOSI MELVIN MM ID NO 7404126293080. (3) DISTRICT: KNYSNA. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: P.O. BOX 1070, KNYSNA, 6570. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 522367/7 FROM 
JAMES MANDLEKOSI MELVIN MM (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: KNYSNA).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 522367/7 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
---------------------- 
SCHOLARS SERVICES 
------------------ 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCE IN KNYSNA TO 
THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOLS NAMELY KNYSNA PRIMARY AND KNYSNA HIGH SCHOOL AND 
RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
---------- 
MORNING: 06H00 - 08H00 
AFTERNOON: 14H00 - 17H00 
CHARTER SERVICES 
------------------ 
FROM PICK UP POINTS IN KNYSNA FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT C821 
CONCORDIA, KNYSNA TO POINTS WITHINN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND 
RETURN. 
 
OP.8355623. (2) XIBIYA ZWELIBALELE ID NO 6106055706088. (3) DISTRICT: KNYSNA. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
POSBUS 10401, KNYSNA, 6570. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1781480/3 FROM XIBIYA 
ZWELIBALELE (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: KNYSNA).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE 
OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1781480/3 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
--------------------- 
P85 KNYSNA SANLAM TAXI RANK - UMTATA 
------------------------------------- 
FROM SANLAM TAXI RANK IN KNYSNA TURN LEFT JOIN N2 PASS PLETTENBERG BAY PASS 
HUMANSDORP PASS JEFFREYS BAY PASS PORT ELIZABETH PASS GRAHAMSTOWN PASS FORT 
BEAUFORT PASS CATH CART PASS COFIMVABA PASS ENGCOBO PROCEED TO UMATA TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND RETURN. 
P82 KNYSNA SANLAM TAXI RANK - KEISKAMMAHOEK 
-------------------------------------------- 
FROM SANLAM TAXI RANK IN KNYSNA TURN LEFT JOIN N2, PASS PLETTENBERG BAY, 
PASS HUMANSDORP, PASS JEFFREYS BAY,  PASS PORT ELIZABETH, PASS GRAHAMSTOWN, 
PASS FORT BEAUFORT, PASS ALICE, PASS MIDDLEDRIFT, PASS DEBENEK, TURN LRFT 
PASS NTABAKANDODA AND PROCEED TO KEISKAMMAHOEK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND 
RETURN. 
P84 KNYSNA SANLAM TAXI RANK - LUSIKISIKI 
---------------------------------------- 
FROM SANLAM TAXI RANK IN KNYSNA TURN LEFT TO JOIN N2 VIA PLETTENBERG BAY 
VIA HUMANSDORP VIA JEFFREYS BAY VIA PORT ELIZABETH VIA GRAHAMSTOWN VIA 
PEDDIE VIA KING WILLIAMS TOWN VIA KOMGA VIA BUTTERWORTH VIA IDUTYWA VIA 
UMTATA VIA LIBODE VIA PORT ST. JOHNS PROCEED TO LUSIKISIKI TAXI RANK DROP 
OFF. 
P81 KNYSNA SANLAM TAXI RANK - EAST LONDON 
------------------------------------------ 
FROM SANLAM TAXI RANK IN KNYSNA JOIN THE N2 VIA PLETTENEBERG BAY VIA 
HUMANSDORP VIA JEFFREYS BAY VIA PORT ELIZABETH VIA PORT ALFRED PROCEED TO 
EAST LONDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF. 
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P80 KNYSNA SANLAM TAXI RANK - CAPE TOWN 
----------------------------------------- 
FROM SANLAM TAXI RANK IN KNYSNA JOIN THE N2 VIA SEDGEFIELD VIA WILDERNESS 
VIA GEORGE VIA MOSSEL BAY VIA ALBERTINA VIA RIVERSDALE VIA SWELLENDAM VIA 
RIVIERSONDEREND VIA SOMERSET WEST PROCEED TO CAPE TOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF, 
NYANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF, KHAYELITHSA RANK DROP OFF AND BELLVILLE TAXI 
 RANK DROP OFF AND COME BACK SAME ROUTE. 
SCHOLARS SERVICES 
----------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR RESIDENCES IN  SITUATED IN KNYSNA TO 
THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOLS NAMELY TEMBELITSHA PRIMARY SCHOOL, PERCY MDALA 
HIGH SCHOOL AND GREENWOOD BAY COLLEGE AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
MORNINGS: 07H30 - 07H50 
AFTERNOONS: 14H00 - 14H45 
 
OP.8357444. (2) PHINDANI LOYISO P ID NO 7303038607082. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
40 PHUMLA STREET, MAKAZA, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1853634/0 
FROM PHINDANI LOYISO P (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1853634/0 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
------------------------ 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
X64 DELFT - KUILSRIVER CBD 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN EINDHOVEN OFF DELFT MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO HINDLE ROAD, 
LEFT INTO KUILSRIVER FREEWAY (R300), RIGHT INTO STELLENBOSCH ARTERIAL, LEFT 
INTO NOOIENSFONTEIN, PROCEED TO KUILSRIVER CBD TAXI RANK OFF CARINUS STREET 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
X65 DELFT - KUILSRIVER CDB 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN EINDHOVEN OFF DELFT MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO HINDLE ROAD, 
LEFT INTO EERSTERIVER WAY, RIGHT INTO BUTTSKOP, LEFT INTO RANGE ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO STELLENBOSCH ARTERIAL, LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK, LEFT INTO 
NOOIENSFONTEIN, PROCEED TO KUILSRIVER CBD TAXI RANK OFF CARINUS STREET AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
X66 DELFT - BLACKHEAT STATION 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK EINDHOVEN OFF DELFT MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO HINDLE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO EERSTERIVER WAY, RIGHT INTO BUTTSKOP, LEFT INTO RANGE ROAD TO TAXI 
RANK AT BLACKHEATH STATION AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
X67 DELFT - MFULENI 
--------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN EINDHOVEN OFF DELFT MAIN ROAD. RIGHT INTO HINDLE ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO SAX DOWN ROAD, LEFT INTO NQUBELANI ROAD INTO MFULENI TAXI RANK 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
X68 DELFT - EPPING 
------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK IN EINDHOVEN OFF DELFT MAIN ROAD, PROCEED ALONG DELFT MAIN 
ROAD, LEFT HINDLE EXT, RIGHT INTO SYMPHONY ROAD,  LEFT INTO STELLENBOSCH 
ARTERIAL ROAD, ACROSS MODDERDAM AND 35TH STREET INTO OWEN ROAD RIGHT INTO 
VAHALLA DRIVE, LEFT INTO BOFORS CIRCLE, PROCEED ALONG BOFORS CIRCLE ACROSS 
INTO GUNNERS CIRCLE AND PROCEED BACK TO TAXI RANK AT BONTEHEUWEL STATION ON 
EPPING SIDE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
X69 DELFT - STELLENBOSCH STATION 
---------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN EINDHOVEN OFF DELFT MAIN ROAD RIGHT INTO HINDLE ROAD, 
LEFT INTO KUILSRIVER FREEWAY (R300) RIGHT INTO STELLENBOSCH ARTERIAL, 
PROCEED ALONG POLADRAAI, LEFT INTO ADAM TAS TO STELLENBOSCH ALONG THE SAME 
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ROUTE. 
 
OP.8357720. (2) TAPI NTOMBIZANELE ID NO 7107100677083. (3) DISTRICT: VREDENBURG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 86 FRED LOUW STREET, SELFBOU LOUWVILLE, VREDENBERG, 7380. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  
(5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
STAFF SERVICES 
--------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR PLACE OF RESIDENCES IN VREDENBURG TO 
THEIR PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT PICK N PAY AND CLADRE GARAGE LANGEMEER SERVICE 
STATION IN LANGEBAAN AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
MORNINGS: 04H30 - 10H00 
AFTERNOONS: 13H00 - 23H00 
 
OP.8357904. (2) PHOENIX MR TOURS (PTY) LTD ID NO 201526097207. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 25 COMET ROAD, SURREY ESTATE, ATHLONE, 7764. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 14 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
------------------ 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 30 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 25 COMET ROAD, SURREY ESTATE, ATHLONE TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
WESTERN CAPE AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8357909. (2) BESUIDENHOUD DAVID D ID NO 6004295209080. (3) DISTRIK: CERES. POSADRES: DELTA 
STREET 687, BELLA VISTA, CERES, 6835. (4) NUWE AANSOEK.  (5) 1 X 4 PASSASIERS. (6) DIE VERVOER 
VAN ANDER. (7) MAGTIGING: 
STAFF SERVICE 
------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED IN PA HAMLET TO 
THEIR RESPECTIVE WORKPLACES IN CERES AND RETURN AS PER TIMETABLE. 
TIMETABLE: 
---------- 
MORNINGS:   07H00 TO 08H00 
AFTERNOONS: 17H00 TO 18H00 
 
OP.8358029. (2) SHWENI XOLELA X ID NO 7904215747086. (3) DISTRICT: BELLVILLE. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
777 KILO STREET, FISANTEKRAAL, 7550. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1849826/1 FROM 
SHWENI XOLELA X (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: BELLVILLE).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1849826/1 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
Q74 BELLVILLE - CERES 
--------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK CHARL MALAN ROAD, VOORTREKKER ROAD, R300, N1, 
KLAPMUTS ROAD TO WELLINGTON ROAD, R303 PAST HERMON, TULBAGH, WOLSELY TO 
CERES AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF ONLY. 
R94 BELLVILLE - ROBERTSON 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD (NO PICK UP & DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO 
THE N1 VIA HOOG STREET, LEFT INTO HOOG STREET VIA WORCESTER VIA R60 RIGHT 
INTO ROBERTSON TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
H56 BELLVILLE - HERMANUS 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
STREET RIGHT INTO R300 LEFT INTO N2 ALONG N2 TO SOMERSET WEST, GRABOUW, 
BOTRIVER LEFT INTO HAWSTON, ZWELIHLENA HERMANUS TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
H57 BELLVILLE - WORCESTER 
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-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE LEFT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO 
VOORTREKKER STREET LEFT INTO R300 KUILSRIVER NATIONAL ROAD RIGHT N1 PASS 
PAARL TILL FIRST ROBOT TILL WORCESTER TURN RIGHT INTO BRANDWEG ROAD ALONG 
RABIE AVENUE LEFT INTO TULBACH STREET TILL TAXI RANK AT THE CORNER OF 
BARING AND TULBACH STREEET AT WORCESTER AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N88 BELLVILLE - WORCESTER VIA ASHTON 
------------------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE, VOORTREKKER, RIGHT DURBAN ROAD VIA N1, PAARL, 
WORCESTER, ROBERTSON, MONTAGUE TO ASHTON TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
K91 BELLVILLE - GEORGE 
---------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, R300, N2, SOMERSET 
WEST, GRABOUW, CALEDON, HEIDELBERG, MOSSEL BAY TO GEORGE TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
M42 BELLVILLE - EAST LONDON 
--------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, LEEU GAMKA, 
BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, PEARSTON, SOMERSET EAST, COOKHOUSE, ADELAIDE, FORT 
BEAUFORT, ALICE, MIDDELDRIFT, KEISKAMMAHOEK, KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, BISHO TO 
EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
J23 BELLVILLE - EAST LONDON 
---------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK INTO CHARL MALAN, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT 
R300, LEFT N2, PROCEED ON N2 PAST SOMERST WEST, GRABOUW, CALEDON, 
RIVIERSONDEREND, RIVERSDAL, MOSSEL BAY, GEORGE, KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG BAY, 
HUMANSDORP, PORT ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN ONTO R72, ALONG R72 TO TAXI RANK IN 
EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
G30 BELLVILLE - UMTATA 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE IN CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
STREET LEFT ONTO R300 RIGHT ONTO N1 ALONG N1 PROCEED UNTIL BEAUFORT WEST 
RIGHT ONTO R61 ALONG R61 AND PROCEED UNTIL ABERDEEN LEFT ONTO R57 AND 
PROCEED UNTIL GRAAF-REINET RIGHT ONTO R62 ALONG R61 UNTIL TAXI RANK AT 
UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T7 BELLVILLE - STERKSPRUIT 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, THREE 
SISTERS, RICHMOND, HANOVER, VENTERSTAD, BURGERSDORP, ALIWAL NORTH TO 
STERKSPRUIT AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T11 BELLVILLE - MATATIELE 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, THREE SISTERS, 
RICHMOND, HANOVER, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, MOLTENO, DORDRECHT, ELLIOT, 
UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T12 BELLVILLE - CALA 
-------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, LADY FRERE TO CALA AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T13 BELLVILLE - WILLOWVALE 
-------------------------- 
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FROM BELLVILLE STATIONTRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMKWE, 
CENTANE TO WILLOWVALE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T3 BELLVILLE - MATATIELE 
------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1 VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, MOLTENO, DORDRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, 
UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T4 BELLVILLE - MATATIELE 
------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, LADY FRERE, CALA, ELLIOT, 
UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T5 BELLVILLE - UMTATA 
--------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, CRADOCK, SADA, QUEENSTOWN, LADY 
FRERE, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, ENGCOBO, DORDRECHT, INDWE, UGIE, MACLEAR, TSOLO, 
QUMBU, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FLETCHER, MATATIELE, KOKSTAD, PEARSTON, ADELAIDE, 
FORT BEAUFORT, ALICE, PEDDIE, KING WILLIAMSTOWN, EAST LONDON, BUTTERWORTH, 
CENTANE, IDUTYWA, WILLOWVALE TO UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T6 BELLVILLE - KING WILLIAMS TOWN 
--------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, CATHACART, STUTTERHEIM TO 
KING WILLIAMS TOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K90 BELLVILLE - KING WILLIAM'S TOWN 
----------------------------------- 
BELLVILLE - CHARL MALAN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD LEFT R300 - RIGHT N1 PROCEED 
OVER N1 PAST PAARL, WORCESTER, DE DOORNS, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT 
WEST, RIGHT ONTO R61 PAST ABERDEEN, GRAAFF REINET, PROCEED PAST BEDFORD, 
ADELAIDE, FORT BEAUFORT, PROCEED OVER R63 TURN - LEFT HIGH STREET TO ALICE 
TAXI RANK. LEFT R63 TO KEISKAMMAHOEK TAXI RANK OPPOSITE POST OFFICE, 
PROCEED WITH R352 TO TANDALA, LEFT N2. PROCEED ALONG N2 RIGHT TO WELLINGTON 
STREET TO KING WILLIAM'S TOWN TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T8 BELLVILLE - LADY FRERE 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE SATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN TO LADY FRERE AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V89 BELLVILLE - VREDENDAL 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
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RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP & DROP OFFS) LEFT ONTO N1 OFF- RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, PROCEED ALONG THE N1 RIGHT ONTO N7 OFF-RAMP ONTO N7 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT ALONG THE N7 TOWARDS MALMESBURY, MOORREESBURG, PIKETBERG, 
CITRUSDAL, CLANWILLIAMS TOWN, KLAWER TO VREDENDAL AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
T10 BELLVILLE - IDUTYWA 
----------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS ) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMAKWE, 
BUTTERWORTH TO IDUTYWA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
U63 BELLVILLE - POLOKWANE 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT CHARL 
MALAN, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N1 
OFF - RAMP ONTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N1 TO PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, THREE SISTERS, RICHMOND, HANOVER, COLESBURG, 
BLOEMFONTEIN, KROONSTAD, JOHANNESBURG, PRETORIA TO POLOKWANE AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
U64 BELLVILLE - DURBAN 
---------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT CHARL 
MALAN, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N1 
OFF - RAMP ONTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N1 TO PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, RICHMOND, HANOVER, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, 
MOLTENO, DODRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER, MATATIELE, 
KOKSTAD TO DURBAN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T16 BELLVILLE - PORT ELIZABETH 
------------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS ) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, ASHTON, SWELLENDAM, HEIDELBERG, GEORGE, 
KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG BAY TO PORT ELIZABETH AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T14 BELLVILLE - UMTATA 
---------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANG OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMAKWE, 
CENTANE, WILLOWVALE, IDUTYWA, ELLIOTDALE, MQANDULI TO UMTATA AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N7 GEORGE - WILDERNESS 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK THEMBALETHU INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, RIGHT INTO N2 VIA N2 TO 
HOLIDAY INN GARAGE WILDERNESS AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
R93 BELLVILLE - MALMESBURY 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD (NO PICK AND DROP OFFS) LEFT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO 
THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 RIGHT ONTO N7 OFF-RAMP PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
THE N7 TOWARDS MALMESBURY TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
U61 BELLVILLE - BONNIEVALE 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT CHARL 
MALAN, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N1 
OFF - RAMP ONTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N1 TO PAARL, WORCESTER, 
ROBERTSON PAST ASHTON TURN RIGHT TO BONNIEVALE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
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ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358033. (2) GOJANA MONGEZI CLEFORD MC ID NO 5601085621084. (3) DISTRICT: BELLVILLE. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 44GEMANE STREET, VICTORIA MXENGE, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, 
PERMIT NO. 1853933/1 FROM GOJANA MONGEZI CLEFORD MC (9 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: BELLVILLE).  
(5) 1 X 9 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1853933/1 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
Q74 BELLVILLE - CERES 
--------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK CHARL MALAN ROAD, VOORTREKKER ROAD, R300, N1, 
KLAPMUTS ROAD TO WELLINGTON ROAD, R303 PAST HERMON, TULBAGH, WOLSELY TO 
CERES AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF ONLY. 
R94 BELLVILLE - ROBERTSON 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD (NO PICK UP & DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO 
THE N1 VIA HOOG STREET, LEFT INTO HOOG STREET VIA WORCESTER VIA R60 RIGHT 
INTO ROBERTSON TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
H56 BELLVILLE - HERMANUS 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
STREET RIGHT INTO R300 LEFT INTO N2 ALONG N2 TO SOMERSET WEST, GRABOUW, 
BOTRIVER LEFT INTO HAWSTON, ZWELIHLENA HERMANUS TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
H57 BELLVILLE - WORCESTER 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE LEFT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO 
VOORTREKKER STREET LEFT INTO R300 KUILSRIVER NATIONAL ROAD RIGHT N1 PASS 
PAARL TILL FIRST ROBOT TILL WORCESTER TURN RIGHT INTO BRANDWEG ROAD ALONG 
RABIE AVENUE LEFT INTO TULBACH STREET TILL TAXI RANK AT THE CORNER OF 
BARING AND TULBACH STREEET AT WORCESTER AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N88 BELLVILLE - WORCESTER VIA ASHTON 
------------------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE, VOORTREKKER, RIGHT DURBAN ROAD VIA N1, PAARL, 
WORCESTER, ROBERTSON, MONTAGUE TO ASHTON TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
K91 BELLVILLE - GEORGE 
---------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, R300, N2, SOMERSET 
WEST, GRABOUW, CALEDON, HEIDELBERG, MOSSEL BAY TO GEORGE TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
M42 BELLVILLE - EAST LONDON 
--------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, LEEU GAMKA, 
BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, PEARSTON, SOMERSET EAST, COOKHOUSE, ADELAIDE, FORT 
BEAUFORT, ALICE, MIDDELDRIFT, KEISKAMMAHOEK, KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, BISHO TO 
EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
J23 BELLVILLE - EAST LONDON 
---------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK INTO CHARL MALAN, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT 
R300, LEFT N2, PROCEED ON N2 PAST SOMERST WEST, GRABOUW, CALEDON, 
RIVIERSONDEREND, RIVERSDAL, MOSSEL BAY, GEORGE, KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG BAY, 
HUMANSDORP, PORT ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN ONTO R72, ALONG R72 TO TAXI RANK IN 
EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
G30 BELLVILLE - UMTATA 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE IN CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
STREET LEFT ONTO R300 RIGHT ONTO N1 ALONG N1 PROCEED UNTIL BEAUFORT WEST 
RIGHT ONTO R61 ALONG R61 AND PROCEED UNTIL ABERDEEN LEFT ONTO R57 AND 
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PROCEED UNTIL GRAAF-REINET RIGHT ONTO R62 ALONG R61 UNTIL TAXI RANK AT 
UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T7 BELLVILLE - STERKSPRUIT 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, THREE 
SISTERS, RICHMOND, HANOVER, VENTERSTAD, BURGERSDORP, ALIWAL NORTH TO 
STERKSPRUIT AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T11 BELLVILLE - MATATIELE 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, THREE SISTERS, 
RICHMOND, HANOVER, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, MOLTENO, DORDRECHT, ELLIOT, 
UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T12 BELLVILLE - CALA 
-------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, LADY FRERE TO CALA AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T13 BELLVILLE - WILLOWVALE 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATIONTRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMKWE, 
CENTANE TO WILLOWVALE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T3 BELLVILLE - MATATIELE 
------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1 VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, MOLTENO, DORDRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, 
UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T4 BELLVILLE - MATATIELE 
------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, LADY FRERE, CALA, ELLIOT, 
UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T5 BELLVILLE - UMTATA 
--------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, CRADOCK, SADA, QUEENSTOWN, LADY 
FRERE, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, ENGCOBO, DORDRECHT, INDWE, UGIE, MACLEAR, TSOLO, 
QUMBU, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FLETCHER, MATATIELE, KOKSTAD, PEARSTON, ADELAIDE, 
FORT BEAUFORT, ALICE, PEDDIE, KING WILLIAMSTOWN, EAST LONDON, BUTTERWORTH, 
CENTANE, IDUTYWA, WILLOWVALE TO UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T6 BELLVILLE - KING WILLIAMS TOWN 
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--------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, CATHACART, STUTTERHEIM TO 
KING WILLIAMS TOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K90 BELLVILLE - KING WILLIAM'S TOWN 
----------------------------------- 
BELLVILLE - CHARL MALAN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD LEFT R300 - RIGHT N1 PROCEED 
OVER N1 PAST PAARL, WORCESTER, DE DOORNS, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT 
WEST, RIGHT ONTO R61 PAST ABERDEEN, GRAAFF REINET, PROCEED PAST BEDFORD, 
ADELAIDE, FORT BEAUFORT, PROCEED OVER R63 TURN - LEFT HIGH STREET TO ALICE 
TAXI RANK. LEFT R63 TO KEISKAMMAHOEK TAXI RANK OPPOSITE POST OFFICE, 
PROCEED WITH R352 TO TANDALA, LEFT N2. PROCEED ALONG N2 RIGHT TO WELLINGTON 
STREET TO KING WILLIAM'S TOWN TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T8 BELLVILLE - LADY FRERE 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE SATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN TO LADY FRERE AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V89 BELLVILLE - VREDENDAL 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP & DROP OFFS) LEFT ONTO N1 OFF- RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, PROCEED ALONG THE N1 RIGHT ONTO N7 OFF-RAMP ONTO N7 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT ALONG THE N7 TOWARDS MALMESBURY, MOORREESBURG, PIKETBERG, 
CITRUSDAL, CLANWILLIAMS TOWN, KLAWER TO VREDENDAL AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
T10 BELLVILLE - IDUTYWA 
----------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS ) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMAKWE, 
BUTTERWORTH TO IDUTYWA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
U63 BELLVILLE - POLOKWANE 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT CHARL 
MALAN, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N1 
OFF - RAMP ONTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N1 TO PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, THREE SISTERS, RICHMOND, HANOVER, COLESBURG, 
BLOEMFONTEIN, KROONSTAD, JOHANNESBURG, PRETORIA TO POLOKWANE AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
U64 BELLVILLE - DURBAN 
---------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT CHARL 
MALAN, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N1 
OFF - RAMP ONTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N1 TO PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, RICHMOND, HANOVER, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, 
MOLTENO, DODRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER, MATATIELE, 
KOKSTAD TO DURBAN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T16 BELLVILLE - PORT ELIZABETH 
------------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS ) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
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ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, ASHTON, SWELLENDAM, HEIDELBERG, GEORGE, 
KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG BAY TO PORT ELIZABETH AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T14 BELLVILLE - UMTATA 
---------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANG OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMAKWE, 
CENTANE, WILLOWVALE, IDUTYWA, ELLIOTDALE, MQANDULI TO UMTATA AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N7 GEORGE - WILDERNESS 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK THEMBALETHU INTO SANDKRAAL ROAD, RIGHT INTO N2 VIA N2 TO 
HOLIDAY INN GARAGE WILDERNESS AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
R93 BELLVILLE - MALMESBURY 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD (NO PICK AND DROP OFFS) LEFT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO 
THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 RIGHT ONTO N7 OFF-RAMP PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
THE N7 TOWARDS MALMESBURY TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
U61 BELLVILLE - BONNIEVALE 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT CHARL 
MALAN, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N1 
OFF - RAMP ONTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N1 TO PAARL, WORCESTER, 
ROBERTSON PAST ASHTON TURN RIGHT TO BONNIEVALE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358050. (2) ISMAIL MOGAMAT TALIEP MT ID NO 6008305239086. (3) DISTRICT: GANYESA. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 25 ADRIAN ROAD, GRASSY PARK, 7941. (4) NEW (LATE RENEWAL).  (5) 1 X 4 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
METERED TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
WITH A PICK-UP RADIUS OF 5 KILOMETRES FROM CENTURY CITY TO POINTS WITHIN A 
RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES AND RETURN. 
TARIFFS 
------- 
START (FLAG FALL)......R2, 00 
FOR EACH KILOMETRE.....R10, 00 
WAITING TIME 
FOR EVERY HOUR WAITING TIME.....R48, 00 
ONLY TO BE CHARGED WHEN THE HIRER REQUESTED THE TAXI TO WAIT) 
LUGGAGE 
-------- 
FOR THE FIRST 25 KILOGRAMS ........NO CHARGE 
FOR EVERY EXTRA 25 KILOGRAMS OR PART THEREOF ... R0, 30 
 
OP.8358142. (2) PROPER JEROEN GEORGE JG ID NO 7003015600080. (3) DISTRICT: HERMANUS. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 14 CHANTECLAIR AVENUE, ONRUS RIVER, HERMANUS, 7201. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 14 CHANTECLAIR AVENUE, ONRUS RIVER, HERMANUS TO POINTS 
SITUATED WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358143. (2) MBALI MAYFORD MMISELELI MM ID NO 6509225262082. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 38816 BUKWAYO STREET, HARARE, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT 
NO. 1853684/1 FROM MBALI MAYFORD MMISELELI MM (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: WYNBERG).  (5) 1 X 
15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
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           Permit No. 1853684/1 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
----------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
409 KHAYELITSHA - MFULENI 
-------------------------- 
FROM SITE C KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD TOWARDS ROBOT AT MEW WAY 
AND LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT INTO OU KAAPSE VLAKTE ROAD, 
LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER WAY, LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TO MFULENI TAXI RANK 
MFULENI AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
F21 KHAYELITSHA - NYANGA 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT SITE C KHAYELITSHA, RIGHT INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU AVENUE, 
RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO LUZUKO LOCATION, ACROSS SYMPHONY WAY, CROSS 
EISLEBEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE, RIGHT INTO TAXI RANK IN NYANGA AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT PASSENGERS ARE 
ONLY DROPPED-OFF IN NYANGA AND NOT PICKED-UP. 
X73 KHAYELITSHA - PHILIPPI EAST 
------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN KHAYELITSHA SITE C OFF SOLOMON TSHULU, RIGHT INTO 
LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT INTO LUZUKO DR INTO NGQWANGI DR, ACROSS MARKET 
STREET,RIGHT INTO ACACIA, LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD ROAD, LEFT INTO NGULUBE DR TO 
PHILIPPI STATION RANK, DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN ALONG THESAME ROUTE. 
X74 KHAYELITSHA - SAMORA MARCHEL 
----------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN KHAYELITSHA SITE C - OFF SOLOMON TSHUKU, RIGHT INTO 
LANSDOWN ROAD, LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD ROAD, LEFT INTO NEW EISLEBEEN,RIGHT 
INTO WHITE HART LANE, ACROSS OLIVER TAMBO TO RANK IN SAMORA MARCHELL DROP 
OFF ONLY  AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE 
 
OP.8358144. (2) DUMEZWENI MAWETHU ELLIOT ME ID NO 6705235527080. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 73 MSOBOMVU DRIVE, ILITHA PARK, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 
1 X 16 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
E10 KHAYELITSHA - ELSIES RIVER 
------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK IN KHAYELITSHA, INTO HOZA AVENUE, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO TUNGWANE ROAD, LEFT ONTO N2, ALONG N2, ONTO BORCHARDS QUARRY OFF-RAMP, 
RIGHT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO 35TH STREET WHICH BECOMES VAN RIEBEECK 
ROAD, LEFT INTO EPPING AVENUE, OVER 21ST AVENUE, INTO CONSANI ROAD TO TAXI 
RANK AT ELSIES RIVER TERMINUS AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E11 KHAYELITSHA - PAROW RAILWAY STATION PAROW 
--------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN KHAYELITSHA, INTO HOZA AVENUE, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO TUNGWANE ROAD, LEFT ONTO N2, ALONG N2, ONTO BORCHARDS QUARRY OFF-RAMP, 
RIGHT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO 35TH STREET WHICH BECOMES VAN RIEBEECK 
ROAD, LEFT INTO EPPING AVENUE, OVER 21ST AVENUE, INTO CONSANI ROAD TO TAXI 
RANK AT ELSIES RIVER TERMINUS, RIGHT INTO HALT ROAD, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, LEFT INTO ALEXANDER ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO STEENBRAS STREET, LEFT INTO CLOETE STREET TO PAROW RAILWAY STATION 
PAROW AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS: INTO CLOETE STREET, RIGHT INTO STEENBRAS 
STREET, LEFT INTO ALEXANDER ROAD, LEFT INTO JAN VAN RIEBEECK ROAD WHICH 
BECOMES 35TH STREET, RIGHT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO BORCHARDS QUARRY 
ROAD, LEFT ONTO N2, ALONG N2, LEFT AT MEW WAY OFF-RAMP, RIGHT INTO MEW WAY, 
RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO HOZA AVENUE TO TAXI RANK IN 
KHAYELITSHA. 
E12 KHAYELITSHA - TYGERBERG RAILWAY STATION PAROW 
------------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN KHAYELITSHA, INTO HOZA AVENUE, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO TUNGWANE ROAD, LEFT ONTO N2, ALONG N2, ONTO BORCHARDS QUARRY OFF-RAMP, 
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RIGHT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO 35TH STREET WHICH BECOMES VAN RIEBEECK 
ROAD, LEFT INTO EPPING AVENUE, OVER 21ST AVENUE, INTO CONSANI ROAD TO TAXI 
RANK AT ELSIES RIVER TERMINUS, RIGHT INTO HALT ROAD, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, LEFT INTO ALEXANDER ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO STEENBRAS STREET, LEFT INTO CLOETE STREET TO PAROW RAILWAY STATION 
PAROW, LEFT INTO PICTON STREET, INTO PAROW STREET, RIGHT INTO JEAN SIMONS 
STREET TOWARDS SANLAM CENTRE, LINK UP WITH RAILWAY STREET TO DROP-OFF ONLY, 
THROUGH SANLAM CENTRE PARKING AREA, LEFT INTO DE LA REY STREET, LEFT INTO 
FRANSIE VAN ZYL DRIVE, LEFT INTO TYGERBERG HOSPITAL TO DROP-OFF ONLY, LEFT 
INTO FRANSIE VAN ZYL DRIVE, LEFT INTO INDUSTRIAL RING ROAD, LEFT INTO 
STELLENBERG ROAD, RIGHT INTO RADNOR STREET TO PEP STORES HEAD OFFICE, LEFT 
INTO DE LA REY ROAD, RIGHT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO BORCHARDS QUARRY 
ROAD, LEFT ONTO N2, ALONG N2, LEFT AT MEW WAY OFF-RAMP, RIGHT INTO MEW WAY, 
RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO HOZA AVENUE TO TAXI RANK IN 
KHAYELITSHA. 
E79 KUWAIT - HARARE 
------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN SITE C KUWAIT, LEFT INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU STREET, LEFT INTO 
MAPHONGWANA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO LUZUKO AND DRIFTSAND, 
INTO OLD FAURE ROAD, BACK INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT 
INTO PAMA ROAD, RIGHT INTO KUSANA ROAD, RIGHT INTO MAKABENI ROAD, LEFT INTO 
SPINE ROAD, LEFT INTO NTLAZANE ROAD, RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BUKWAYO ROAD, RIGHT INTO NCUMO ROAD, RIGHT INTO FUNZA STREET, INTO KUYASA, 
INTO WALTER SISULU ROAD, INTO MAKAYA OSCAR MPETHA, INTO TAMBO ROAD, INTO 
BATANDWA NDONDO ROAD TO HARARE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E80 KUWAIT - MAKAZA 
------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN SITE C KUWAIT, LEFT INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU STREET, LEFT INTO 
MAPHONGWANA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO LUZUKO AND DRIFTSAND, 
INTO OLD FAURE ROAD, BACK INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT 
INTO PAMA ROAD, RIGHT INTO KUSANA ROAD, RIGHT INTO MAKABENI ROAD, LEFT INTO 
SPINE ROAD, INTO LWANDLE DRIVE, INTO ALBERTINA SISULU, INTO MONGEZI ROAD, 
INTO LAWULO, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO TUTU AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 
LINDELA ROAD TO MAKAZA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E81 KUWAIT - MACASSAR 
--------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN SITE C KUWAIT, RIGHT INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU STREET, LEFT 
INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT INTO PAMA ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BONGA DRIVE (M45), INTO SULANI DRIVE, INTO NYATHI AVENUE, INTO LANSDOWNE 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO FUKUTHA ROAD, INTO CEKECHA ROAD TO MACASSAR AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
M50 KHAYELITSHA - MONTE VISTA 
----------------------------- 
FROM SITE C INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU AVENUE LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD LEFT INTO 
TUNGWANA ROAD LEFT INTO N2 ALONG N2 ONTO BORCHARDS QUARRY OFF RAMP INTO 
MODDERDAM ROAD LEFT INTO 35TH STREET WHICH BECOMES VAN RIEBEECK ROAD WHICH 
BECOME GIEL BASSON DRIVE TURN LEFT RO FRANS CONRADIE DRIVE RIGHT INTO MONTE 
VISTA BOULEVARD TURN LEFT TO GET TO GLENNKUILE AVENUE RIGHT INTO DELMEIDE 
RIGHT INTO LECTWORTH DRIVE LEFT INTO KASTEEL STREET, VRYBURGER AVENUE, DE 
GRENDEL, RIGHT INTO CIRCLE COORNHOP STREET LEFT TO DE ALMEIDA THEN LEFT TO 
GET MONTAGUE AVENUE RIGHT TO MONTE VISTA BOULEVARD AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
M45 KHAYELITSHA - PANORAMA 
-------------------------- 
FROM SITE C TAXI RANK INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU AVENUE LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD 
LEFT INTO TUNGWANA ROAD LEFT INTO N2 ALONG N2 ONTO BORCHARDS QUARRY OFF 
RAMP INTO MODDERDAM ROAD LEFT INTO 35TH STREET WHICH BECOMES VAN RIEBEECK 
ROAD WHICH BECOMES GIEL BASSON ROAD RIGHT TO FRANS CONRADIE LEFT AT MC 
INTYRE ROAD WHICH BECOMES PLATTEKLOOF ROAD LEFT INTO HENDRIK VERWOERD RIGHT 
INTO HENNIE WINTERBACH AND RETURN. 
K60 KHAYELITSHA - GOODWOOD 
-------------------------- 
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FROM SITE C TAXI RANK INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU AVENUE, TURN LEFT TO LANSDOWNE 
ROAD, LEFT INTO TUNGWANE ROAD, LEFT INTO N2, ALONG N2, ONTO BORCHARDS 
QUARRY OFF RAMP INTO MODDERDAM ROAD, LEFT ONTO 35TH STREET WHICH BECOMES 
VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, LEFT INTO EPPING AVENUE, OVER 21ST AVENUE INTO CONSANI 
ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT ELSIES RIVER TERMINUS RIGHT INTO HALT ROAD AND TURN 
LEFT TO VOORTREKKER ROAD. FROM VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN LEFT TO ANDERSON ROAD 
TO GOODWOOD STATION AND TURN RIGHT TO FITZROY ROAD TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO VANGUARD DRIVE ONTO N7 ONTO N2 TURN RIGHT MEW WAY AND 
TURN RIGHT TO LANSDOWNE ROAD ONTO SOLOMON TSHUKU TO SITE C RANK RETURN VIA 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
S75 KHAYELITSHA - UMTATA 
------------------------ 
FROM KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO N2 
OFF-RAMP TO THE R300, ONTO N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST INTO DONKIN STREET, RIGHT 
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD INTO R61 ALONG R61 TO ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO 
GRAAFF REINET THEN ALONG THE R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, ENGCOBO STRAIGHT 
TO UMTATA AND RETURN. 
O60 KHAYELITSHA - MDANTSANE 
--------------------------- 
FROM KHAYELITSHA LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 ALONG N1 
TO BEAUFORT WEST RIGHT ONTO R61 TO ABERDEEN, RIGHT ONTO R63 TO 
KEISKAMMAHOEK, PROCEED ALONG R352 TO TANDALA, LEFT ONTO N2 TO KING WILLIAMS 
TOWN, RIGHT INTO WELLINGTON STREET TO TAXI RANK IN KING WILLIAMS TOWN, 
MDANTSANE AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
O61 KHAYELITSHA - MDANTSANE 
--------------------------- 
FROM KHAYELITSHA LEFT INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT ONTO N2, PAST SOMERSET WEST, 
GRABOUW, CALEDON, SWELLENDAM, RIVERSDALE, GEORGE, KNYSNA, HUMANSDORP, PORT 
ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN TO FISH RIVER NEAR PEDDIE AND RAY TO KING WILLIAMS 
TOWN MDANTSANE AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
E99 KHAYELITSHA - MDANTSANE 
--------------------------- 
FROM THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT 
ONTO N2, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO 
R61, ALONG R61 TOWARDS GRAAFF REINETTE, TURN RIGHT TO PORT ELIZABETH, 
THROUGH JANSENVILLE, SOMERSET EAST, ADELAIDE, FORT BEAUFORT, MADALA, ALICE, 
KING WILLIAMS TOWN TO MDANTSANE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO 
THE CONDITION THAT ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED -UP 
AFTER LEAVING KHAYELITSHA AND ON THE RETURN JOURNEY NO PASSENGERS ARE 
DROPPED-OFF BEFORE REACHING KHAYELITSHA. 
M51 KHAYELITSHA - MATATIELE 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO 
MEW-WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, INTO DONKIN 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61 TO ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 
TO GRAAFF REINET, LEFT ONTO N10 TO MIDDELBURG, LEFT ONTO R58 TO STEYNSBURG, 
MOLTENO, DORDRECHT, ELLIOT, INDWE, MACLAER, MOUNT FLETCHER STRAIGHT TO 
MATATIELE AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
S61 KHAYELITSHA - TSOLO 
------------------------ 
FROM KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO N2 
OFF-RAMP TO THE R300, ONTO N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST INTO DONKIN STREET, RIGHT 
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD INTO R61 TO ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF REINET 
LEFT ONTO N10 TO MIDDELBURG, LEFT ONOT R58 TO STEYNBURG, MOLTENO, 
DORDRECHT, ELLIOT, INDWE, MACLEAR, TSOLO AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
S74 KHAYELITSHA - TELLE BRIDGE 
------------------------------ 
FROM KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO N2 
OFF-RAMP TO THE R300, ONTO THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, 
THREE SISTERS, RICHMOND, HANOVER, COLESBURG, VENTERSTAD, BURGERSDORP, 
ALIWAL NORTH, LADY GREY, RIGHT ONTO R393 TO STERKSPRUIT, PALMIET AT TELLE 
BRIDGE AND RETURN. 
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L80 KHAYELITSHA - WILLOWVALE 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO 
MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, INTO DONKIN 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO ABERDEEN, 
LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF REINET, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, 
COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMAKHWE, BUTTERWORTH, IDUTYWA STRAIGHT TO WILLOWVALE 
AND RETURN. 
S37 KHAYELITSHA - EAST LONDON 
----------------------------- 
FROM KHAYELITSHA , LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO 
N2 OFF-RAMP TO THE R300, ONTO THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, 
RIGHT INTO R61 TOWARDS GRAAF REINET, PEARSON THROUGH JANSENVILLE, SOMERSET 
EAST, ADELAIDE, ALICE, FORT BEAUFORT, MADALA, KING WILLIAMS TOWN, BISHO, 
MDANTSANE, EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
C38 KHAYELITSHA - QUEENSTOWN 
---------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, INTO 
DONKIN STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO 
ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF REINET, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, 
RIGHT INTO ROBERTSON ROAD, RIGHT INTO CALDERWOOD STREET TO TAXI RANK IN 
CALDERWOOD STREET QUEENSTOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
O64 KHAYELITSHA - EAST LONDON 
----------------------------- 
FROM KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT ONTO N2, PAST SOMERSET WEST, 
GRABOUW, CALEDON, SWELLENDAM, RIVERSDALE, GEORGE, KNYSNA, HUMANSDORP, PORT 
ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN, FORT BEAUFORT, ALICE, KING WILLIAMS TOWN, MDANTSANE 
TO EAST LONDON AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
F55 KHAYELITSHA - KING WILLIAMS TOWN 
------------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN KHAYELITSHA, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
L79 KHAYELITSHA - LADY FRERE 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO 
MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST INTO DONKIN 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO ABERDEEN, 
LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAF REINET, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, STRAIGHT 
TO LADY FRERE AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
E9 KHAYELITSHA - EAST LONDON 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN KHAYELITSHA, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 TO KING WILLIAMS TOWN, ALONG N2 TO 
THE AMALINDA OFF-RAMP IN EAST LONDON, PROCEED ALONG THE OFF-RAMP TO THE 
STOP STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD AND PROCEED ALONG VOORTREKKER 
ROAD WHICH BECOMES AMALINDA MAIN ROAD TO THE FRERE HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT 
INTO LENNOX ROAD AND PROCEED TO THE 4 WAY STOP AT THE ORIENTAL PLAZA, 
PROCEED ALONG MILNER ROAD TO THE STOP STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ST. JOHN'S 
ROAD TO THE ROBOT, THEN TURN LEFT INTO NORTH WEST EXPRESS WAY, PROCEED 
ALONG NORTH WEST EXPRESS WAY WHICH BECOMES BUFFALO STREET, TURN INTO EAST 
LONDON TAXI CITY RANK AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358145. (2) ADONIS LUYANDA L ID NO 7907175845089. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
44238 SIPHENDULE STREET, MAKHAZA, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APP.  (5) 1 X 16 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINBUS TAXI SERVICE 
------------------- 
C94 KHAYELITSHA - MITCHELLS PLAIN 
--------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO SPINE ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKLIP 
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ROAD, INTO LUZUKO AND DRIFTSAND, INTO SWARTKLIP ROAD, RIGHT INTO IMPERIAL 
ROAD TO TOWN CENTRE MITCHELLS PLAIN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E47 KUWAIT KHAYELITSHA - MITCHELLS PLAIN 
----------------------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN KUWAIT KHAYELITSHA, RIGHT INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU DRIVE, 
RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT INTO SPINE ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO AZ BERMAN ROAD, LEFT INTO IMPERIAL ROAD, LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE, LEFT 
INTO TAXI RANK AT MITCHELLS PLAIN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E79 KUWAIT - HARARE 
------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN SITE C KUWAIT, LEFT INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU STREET, LEFT INTO 
MAPHONGWANA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO LUZUKO AND DRIFTSAND, 
INTO OLD FAURE ROAD, BACK INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT 
INTO PAMA ROAD, RIGHT INTO KUSANA ROAD, RIGHT INTO MAKABENI ROAD, LEFT INTO 
SPINE ROAD, LEFT INTO NTLAZANE ROAD, RIGHT INTO STEVE BIKO ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BUKWAYO ROAD, RIGHT INTO NCUMO ROAD, RIGHT INTO FUNZA STREET, INTO KUYASA, 
INTO WALTER SISULU ROAD, INTO MAKAYA OSCAR MPETHA, INTO TAMBO ROAD, INTO 
BATANDWA NDONDO ROAD TO HARARE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E80 KUWAIT - MAKAZA 
-------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN SITE C KUWAIT, LEFT INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU STREET, LEFT INTO 
MAPHONGWANA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO LUZUKO AND DRIFTSAND, 
INTO OLD FAURE ROAD, BACK INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT 
INTO PAMA ROAD, RIGHT INTO KUSANA ROAD, RIGHT INTO MAKABENI ROAD, LEFT INTO 
SPINE ROAD, INTO LWANDLE DRIVE, INTO ALBERTINA SISULU, INTO MONGEZI ROAD, 
INTO LAWULO, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO TUTU AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 
LINDELA ROAD TO MAKAZA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E81 KUWAIT - MACASSAR 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN SITE C KUWAIT, RIGHT INTO SOLOMON TSHUKU STREET, LEFT 
INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT INTO PAMA ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BONGA DRIVE (M45), INTO SULANI DRIVE, INTO NYATHI AVENUE, INTO LANSDOWNE 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO FUKUTHA ROAD, INTO CEKECHA ROAD TO MACASSAR AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
S75 KHAYELITSHA - UMTATA 
------------------------ 
FROM KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO N2 
OFF-RAMP TO THE R300, ONTO N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST INTO DONKIN STREET, RIGHT 
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD INTO R61 ALONG R61 TO ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO 
GRAAFF REINET THEN ALONG THE R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, ENGCOBO STRAIGHT 
TO UMTATA AND RETURN. 
O60 KHAYELITSHA - MDANTSANE 
--------------------------- 
FROM KHAYELITSHA LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 ALONG N1 
TO BEAUFORT WEST RIGHT ONTO R61 TO ABERDEEN, RIGHT ONTO R63 TO 
KEISKAMMAHOEK, PROCEED ALONG R352 TO TANDALA, LEFT ONTO N2 TO KING WILLIAMS 
TOWN, RIGHT INTO WELLINGTON STREET TO TAXI RANK IN KING WILLIAMS TOWN, 
MDANTSANE AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
O61 KHAYELITSHA - MDANTSANE 
--------------------------- 
FROM KHAYELITSHA LEFT INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT ONTO N2, PAST SOMERSET WEST, 
GRABOUW, CALEDON, SWELLENDAM, RIVERSDALE, GEORGE, KNYSNA, HUMANSDORP, PORT 
ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN TO FISH RIVER NEAR PEDDIE AND RAY TO KING WILLIAMS 
TOWN MDANTSANE AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
E99 KHAYELITSHA - MDANTSANE 
--------------------------- 
FROM THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT 
ONTO N2, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO 
R61, ALONG R61 TOWARDS GRAAFF REINETTE, TURN RIGHT TO PORT ELIZABETH, 
THROUGH JANSENVILLE, SOMERSET EAST, ADELAIDE, FORT BEAUFORT, MADALA, ALICE, 
KING WILLIAMS TOWN TO MDANTSANE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO 
THE CONDITION THAT ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED -UP 
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AFTER LEAVING KHAYELITSHA AND ON THE RETURN JOURNEY NO PASSENGERS ARE 
DROPPED-OFF BEFORE REACHING KHAYELITSHA. 
M51 KHAYELITSHA - MATATIELE 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO 
MEW-WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, INTO DONKIN 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61 TO ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 
TO GRAAFF REINET, LEFT ONTO N10 TO MIDDELBURG, LEFT ONTO R58 TO STEYNSBURG, 
MOLTENO, DORDRECHT, ELLIOT, INDWE, MACLAER, MOUNT FLETCHER STRAIGHT TO 
MATATIELE AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
S61 KHAYELITSHA - TSOLO 
----------------------- 
FROM KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO N2 
OFF-RAMP TO THE R300, ONTO N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST INTO DONKIN STREET, RIGHT 
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD INTO R61 TO ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF REINET 
LEFT ONTO N10 TO MIDDELBURG, LEFT ONOT R58 TO STEYNBURG, MOLTENO, 
DORDRECHT, ELLIOT, INDWE, MACLEAR, TSOLO AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
S74 KHAYELITSHA - TELLE BRIDGE 
------------------------------- 
FROM KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO N2 
OFF-RAMP TO THE R300, ONTO THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, 
THREE SISTERS, RICHMOND, HANOVER, COLESBURG, VENTERSTAD, BURGERSDORP, 
ALIWAL NORTH, LADY GREY, RIGHT ONTO R393 TO STERKSPRUIT, PALMIET AT TELLE 
BRIDGE AND RETURN. 
L80 KHAYELITSHA - WILLOWVALE 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO 
MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, INTO DONKIN 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO ABERDEEN, 
LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF REINET, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, 
COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMAKHWE, BUTTERWORTH, IDUTYWA STRAIGHT TO WILLOWVALE 
AND RETURN. 
S37 KHAYELITSHA - EAST LONDON 
----------------------------- 
FROM KHAYELITSHA , LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO 
N2 OFF-RAMP TO THE R300, ONTO THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, 
RIGHT INTO R61 TOWARDS GRAAF REINET, PEARSON THROUGH JANSENVILLE, SOMERSET 
EAST, ADELAIDE, ALICE, FORT BEAUFORT, MADALA, KING WILLIAMS TOWN, BISHO, 
MDANTSANE, EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
C38 KHAYELITSHA - QUEENSTOWN 
---------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, INTO 
DONKIN STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO 
ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF REINET, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, 
RIGHT INTO ROBERTSON ROAD, RIGHT INTO CALDERWOOD STREET TO TAXI RANK IN 
CALDERWOOD STREET QUEENSTOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
O64 KHAYELITSHA - EAST LONDON 
----------------------------- 
FROM KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT ONTO N2, PAST SOMERSET WEST, 
GRABOUW, CALEDON, SWELLENDAM, RIVERSDALE, GEORGE, KNYSNA, HUMANSDORP, PORT 
ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN, FORT BEAUFORT, ALICE, KING WILLIAMS TOWN, MDANTSANE 
TO EAST LONDON AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
F55 KHAYELITSHA - KING WILLIAMS TOWN 
------------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN KHAYELITSHA, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
L79 KHAYELITSHA - LADY FRERE 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO 
MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST INTO DONKIN 
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STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO ABERDEEN, 
LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAF REINET, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, STRAIGHT 
TO LADY FRERE AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
E9 KHAYELITSHA - EAST LONDON 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN KHAYELITSHA, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 TO KING WILLIAMS TOWN, ALONG N2 TO 
THE AMALINDA OFF-RAMP IN EAST LONDON, PROCEED ALONG THE OFF-RAMP TO THE 
STOP STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD AND PROCEED ALONG VOORTREKKER 
ROAD WHICH BECOMES AMALINDA MAIN ROAD TO THE FRERE HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT 
INTO LENNOX ROAD AND PROCEED TO THE 4 WAY STOP AT THE ORIENTAL PLAZA, 
PROCEED ALONG MILNER ROAD TO THE STOP STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ST. JOHN'S 
ROAD TO THE ROBOT, THEN TURN LEFT INTO NORTH WEST EXPRESS WAY, PROCEED 
ALONG NORTH WEST EXPRESS WAY WHICH BECOMES BUFFALO STREET, TURN INTO EAST 
LONDON TAXI CITY RANK AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358153. (2) SEBENZA TRAINEES(PTY)LTD ID NO 201412702407. (3) DISTRICT: VREDENBURG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 16 NACKERDIEN STREET, VREDENBURG, VREDENBURG, 7380. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 
4 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
------------------ 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 16 NACKERDIEN STREET, VREDENBURG TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC 
OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358156. (2) CLOETE ADAM A ID NO 6909065256089. (3) DISTRICT: PAARL. POSTAL ADDRESS: 52 
COMOLOSSY STREET, CAFELA, RETREAT, 7646. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 21 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
----------------- 
FROM PLACE OF RESIDENCE 5 ROBERTSVLEI ROAD, LA MOTTE, FRANSCHHOEK WITH A 30 
KILOMETRES RADIUS TO ANY POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND 
RETURN. 
STAFF SERVICES 
-------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR RESIDENCES IN FRANSCHHOEK, PAARL, 
STELLENBOSCH, WELLINGTON, CAPE TOWN TO THEIR PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT COUNTRY 
HOUSE, FRENCH CONNECTION, ALLORA, DIAMOND WORKS, ZANDWYK PARK, R.P 
LOGISTIX, PA KAMP, GROOT DRAKENSTIEN, NUWE DRIFT CLINIC, HUIS MACHRONE 
CLINIC, WOODSTOCK HOSPITAL, BOTHASIG, MALMESBURY, WORCESTER, CALEDON, 
STANDFORT, NAPIER, SWELLENDAM, BARRYDALE AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
---------- 
MORNING: 05H00 - 11H00 
AFTERNOON: 14H00 - 23H00 
 
OP.8358159. (2) JEFTHAS BERENICE MICHELLE BM ID NO 7409120213083. (3) DISTRICT: PAARL. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: P.O BOX 359, FRANSCHHOEK, 7490. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 5 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
----------------- 
FROM PLACE OF RESIDENCE 5 ROBERTSVLEI ROAD, LA MOTTE, FRANSCHHOEK WITH A 30 
KILOMETRES RADIUS TO ANY POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND 
RETURN. 
STAFF SERVICES 
-------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR RESIDENCES IN FRANSCHHOEK, PAARL, 
STELLENBOSCH, WELLINGTON, CAPE TOWN TO THEIR PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT COUNTRY 
HOUSE, FRENCH CONNECTION, ALLORA, DIAMOND WORKS, ZANDWYK PARK, R.P 
LOGISTIX, PA KAMP, GROOT DRAKENSTIEN, NUWE DRIFT CLINIC, HUIS MACHRONE 
CLINIC, WOODSTOCK HOSPITAL, BOTHASIG, MALMESBURY, WORCESTER, CALEDON, 
STANDFORT, NAPIER, SWELLENDAM, BARRYDALE AND RETURN. 
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TIMETABLE 
--------- 
SEASON PERIOD 
-------------- 
MORNING:05H00 - 14H00 
       :08H00 - 17H00 
       :11H00 - 02H00 
       :14H00 - 23H00 
       :23H00 - 07H00 
OUT OF SEASON 
------------- 
MORNING: 06H00 - 15H00 
       : 08H00 - 17H00 
       : 10H00 - 19H00 
       : 14H00 - 23H00 
       : 23H00 - 07H00 
 HOSPITALITY  SECTOR 
------------------ 
05H00 OR 06H00 PICK UPS 
19H00 OR 20H00 DROP OFFS 
23H00 PICK UP 
 
OP.8358161. (2) JEFTHAS BERENICE MICHELLE BM ID NO 7409120213083. (3) DISTRICT: PAARL. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: P.O BOX 359, FRANSCHHOEK, 7490. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 5 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
----------------- 
FROM PLACE OF RESIDENCE 5 ROBERTSVLEI ROAD, LA MOTTE, FRANSCHHOEK WITH A 30 
KILOMETRES RADIUS TO ANY POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND 
RETURN. 
STAFF SERVICES 
-------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR RESIDENCES IN FRANSCHHOEK, PAARL, 
STELLENBOSCH, WELLINGTON, CAPE TOWN TO THEIR PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT COUNTRY 
HOUSE, FRENCH CONNECTION, ALLORA, DIAMOND WORKS, ZANDWYK PARK, R.P 
LOGISTIX, PA KAMP, GROOT DRAKENSTIEN, NUWE DRIFT CLINIC, HUIS MACHRONE 
CLINIC, WOODSTOCK HOSPITAL, BOTHASIG, MALMESBURY, WORCESTER, CALEDON, 
STANDFORT, NAPIER, SWELLENDAM, BARRYDALE AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
SEASON PERIOD 
-------------- 
MORNING:05H00 - 14H00 
       :08H00 - 17H00 
       :11H00 - 02H00 
       :14H00 - 23H00 
       :23H00 - 07H00 
OUT OF SEASON 
------------- 
MORNING: 06H00 - 15H00 
       : 08H00 - 17H00 
       : 10H00 - 19H00 
       : 14H00 - 23H00 
       : 23H00 - 07H00 
 HOSPITALITY  SECTOR 
------------------ 
05H00 OR 06H00 PICK UPS 
19H00 OR 20H00 DROP OFFS 
23H00 PICK UP 
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OP.8358163. (2) JEFTHAS BERENICE MICHELLE BM ID NO 7409120213083. (3) DISTRICT: PAARL. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: P.O BOX 359, FRANSCHHOEK, 7490. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 21 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
----------------- 
FROM PLACE OF RESIDENCE 5 ROBERTSVLEI ROAD, LA MOTTE, FRANSCHHOEK WITH A 30 
KILOMETRES RADIUS TO ANY POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND 
RETURN. 
STAFF SERVICES 
-------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR RESIDENCES IN FRANSCHHOEK, PAARL, 
STELLENBOSCH, WELLINGTON, CAPE TOWN TO THEIR PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT COUNTRY 
HOUSE, FRENCH CONNECTION, ALLORA, DIAMOND WORKS, ZANDWYK PARK, R.P 
LOGISTIX, PA KAMP, GROOT DRAKENSTIEN, NUWE DRIFT CLINIC, HUIS MACHRONE 
CLINIC, WOODSTOCK HOSPITAL, BOTHASIG, MALMESBURY, WORCESTER, CALEDON, 
STANDFORT, NAPIER, SWELLENDAM, BARRYDALE AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
SEASON PERIOD 
-------------- 
MORNING:05H00 - 14H00 
       :08H00 - 17H00 
       :11H00 - 02H00 
       :14H00 - 23H00 
       :23H00 - 07H00 
OUT OF SEASON 
------------- 
MORNING: 06H00 - 15H00 
       : 08H00 - 17H00 
       : 10H00 - 19H00 
       : 14H00 - 23H00 
       : 23H00 - 07H00 
 HOSPITALITY  SECTOR 
------------------ 
05H00 OR 06H00 PICK UPS 
19H00 OR 20H00 DROP OFFS 
23H00 PICK UP 
 
OP.8358164. (2) BASE LUNGILE GENERAL LG ID NO 7307185669084. (3) DISTRICT: STRAND. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: NO 8 ZYOENBOS AVENUE, BRIGDE WATER, SOMERSET WEST, 7130. (4) ADDITIONAL 
AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1782000/7 FROM BASE LUNGILE GENERAL LG (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: 
STRAND).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1782000/7 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
THIS OPERATING LICENCE HAS ALREADY BEEN USED FOR SCRAPPING/RECAPITALISATION 
AND A SECOND APPLICATION FOR SCRAPPING MAY NOT BE MADE WITH THIS OPERATING 
LICENCE. 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
------------------- 
177 MACASSAR - MADALABOS - SOMERSET WEST 
------------------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MUSICA AVENUE, LEFT INTO MUSICA AVENUE, LEFT INTO BIND 
AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SABRE STREET, RIGHT INTO MACASSAR ROAD, LEFT INTO ROAD 
TO MACASSAR/STRAND, LEFT TO KRAMAT RETURN INTO MACASSAR/STRAND ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO MACASSAR ROAD, LEFT INTO SANDVLEI ROAD, RIGHT INTO MACASSAR ROAD TILL 
MADALA BOS SQUATTER CAMP, TURN INTO BANDEN POWELL AVENUE RETRUN INTO 
MACASSAR ROAD, RIGHT TO N2 OFF RAMP ALONG N2, LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, 
RIGHT INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS STREET, LEFT INTO KERK STREET TILL TAXI RANK 
IN SOMERSET WEST AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
178 MACASSAR - ZANDVLIET ROAD - SOMERSET WEST 
---------------------------------------------- 
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FROM TAXI RANK IN MUSICA AVENUE MACASSAR, LEFT INTO BIND AVENUE, LEFT INTO 
RING AVENUE, RIGHT INTO LOOK STREET, RIGHT INTO SOEKMEKAAR STREET, LEFT 
INTO KRYMEKAAR STREET, RIGHT INTO SOEKMEKAAR STREET, LEFT INTO AKKER 
STREET, LEFT INTO RING AVENUE, RIGHT INTO ROB STREET, RIGHT INTO SEEMEEU 
STREET, LEFT INTO DUIKER STREET, LEFT INTO MALGAS STREET TO CHRIS HANI 
PARK, RIGHT INTO RING AVENUE, RIGHT INTO KABELJOU STREET, RIGHT INTO MIRAGE 
STREET, RIGHT INTO DAKOTA STREET, LEFT INTO BUCCANEER STREET, RIGHT INTO 
KABELJOU STREET, LEFT INTO FISH STREET, RIGHT INTO RING AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 
VIS STREET, RIGHT INTO CHARLIE BROWN STREET TO SNOOPY STREET, RIGHT OVER 
THE ROOI BRIDGE INTO DOH STREET, RIGHT INTO RAY STREET, LEFT INTO FAH 
STREET, 
RIGHT INTO SOH STEET, RIGHT INTO MUSICA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO ZANDVLIET 
STREET, LEFT INTO MACASSAR ROAD, RIGHT INTO R102, LEFT INTO N2, LEFT INTO 
VICTORIA ROAD, RIGHT INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS STREET, LEFT INTO KERK STREET 
TILL TAXI RANK IN SOMERSET WEST AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
179 MACASSAR - DE BEERS - SOMERSET WEST 
---------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MUSICA AVENUE MACASSAR, LEFT INTO MUSICA AVENUE, LEFT 
INTO BIND AVENUE, LEFT INTO RING AVENUE, LEFT INTO CLIFTON AVENUE, RIGHT 
INTO BELVEDERE AVENUE, INTO EDEN STREET, RIGHT INTO CORNELY STREET, RIGHT 
INTO CLIFTON AVENUE, RIGHT INTO BRIGHTON STREET, RIGHT INTO CLIFTON AVENUE, 
RIGHT INTO SUNSET CRESENT, RIGHT INTO CLIFTON AVENUE, RIGHT INTO LINK 
AVENUE OVER KRAMAT TILL BRAAFSE PLAAS, INTO LINK AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 
CARNATION ROAD, INTO MAXBERRY AVENUE, LEFT INTO JAPONIC STREET, INTO 
MOUNTAIN ROSE, INTO NANDENA, RIGHT INTO CARNATION ROAD, RIGHT INTO LINK 
AVENUE, RIGHT INTO IRIS ROAD, RIGHT INTO ANTHIRIUM STREET, RIGHT INTO 
FUCHIA STREET, RIGHT INTO TULIP STREET, LEFT INTO ANTHIRIUM, RIGHT INTO 
IRIS ROAD, RIGHT INTO ROSE ROAD, RIGHT INTO SHARON CRESCENT, RIGHT INTO 
ROSE ROAD, RIGHT INTO MILLY ROAD, RIGHT INTO IRIS ROAD, RIGHT INTO LINK 
AVENUE, RIGHT INTO ALBATROS ROAD, LEFT INTO MACASSAR ROAD, RIGHT INTO N2 
TILL R44 UP RAMP, RIGHT INTO R44, LEFT INTO SOMERSET MALL TILL SOMERSET 
MALL TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO DE BEERS ROAD, RIGHT INTO N2, LEFT INTO VICTORIA 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS, LEFT INTO KERK STREET TILL TAXI RANK IN 
SOMERSET WEST AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
180 MACASSAR - R102 - FIRGROVE 
------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MUSICA AVENUE MACASSAR, RIGHT INTO MUSICA AVENUE, LEFT 
INTO ZANDVLIET  ROAD, RIGHT INTO REMBRANDT STREET, RIGHT INTO DA VINCI 
STREET, LEFT INTO REMBRANDT STREET, RIGHT INTO ZANDVLIET ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
RUBENS ROAD, RIGHT INTO ZANDVLIET ROAD, RIGHT INTO FLAMINK STREET, LEFT 
INTO ZANDVLIET ROAD, LEFT INTO MACASSAR ROAD OVER R102 TILL FIRGROVE 
RAILWAY STATION AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
181 MACASSAR - FIRGROVE - SOMERSET WEST 
---------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MUSICA AVENUE MACASSAR, LEFT INTO MUSICA AVENUE, RIGHT 
INTO GERSHWIN STREET, LEFT INTO SHOWBOA STREET, RIGHT INTO HAWAI STREET, 
LEFT INTO OKLAHOMA STREET, RIGHT INTO INDAHOU STREET, LEFT INTO NAGTEGAL 
STREET, LEFT INTO TORTELDUIF STREET, RIGHT INTO PIET MY VROU STREET, LEFT 
INTO HOEPOE STREET, LEFT INTO TARENTAAL STREET, INTO TINTINKIE STREET, LEFT 
INTO HOEPOE STREET, LINKS INTO TORTELDUIF STREET, LEFT INTO NAGTEGAL 
STREET, LEFT INTO MUSICA AVENUE, LEFT INTO SOPRAAN STREET, LEFT INTO BASE 
STREET, RIGHT INTO SOPRAAN STREET, LEFT INTO MUSICA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 
ZANDVLIET ROAD, LEFT INTO MACASSAR ROAD OVER N2 INTO THE OLD FIRGROVE ROAD, 
INTO MAIN ROAD SOMERSET WEST, RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TO TAXI RANK IN 
SOMERSET WEST AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
182 MACASSAR - R102 - SOMERSET WEST 
---------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MUSICA AVENUE MACASSAR, RIGHT INTO MUSICA AVENUE, RIGHT 
INTO ZANDVLIET ROAD, OVER MACASSAR ROAD INTO REEB ROAD TILL DONALD COOK 
INTO NEW EXTENSION (DEEP FREEZE0 RETURN INTO REEB ROAD, LEFT INTO BRAND 
STREET, LEFT INTO REEB ROAD, RIGHT INTO MACASSAR ROAD, RIGHT INTO 3RD 
STREET, RIGHT INTO SKOOL STREET, LEFT INTO 6TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO GROVE 
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STREET, RIGHT INTO PORT JACKSON STREET, LEFT INTO JAKARANDA STREET, RIGHT 
INTO BLOEKOM AVENUE, LEFT INTO 2ND STREET, RIGHT INTO ORCHARD STREET, RIGHT 
INTO 1ST STREET, LEFT INTO GROVE STREET, LEFT INTO R102, RIGHT INTO OLD 
FIRGROVE ROAD, INTO MAIN ROAD SOMERSET WEST, RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TILL 
TAXI RANK IN SOMERSET WEST AND RETRUN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
184 MACASSAR - BLACKHEATH 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK MACASSAR INTO LINK AVENUE, RIGHT INTO KRAMAT ROAD, LEFT INTO 
R103, LEFT INTO BLITTSKOP AVENUE, RIGHT INTO TRAFFORD AVENUE, LEFT INTO 
ANFILED AVENUE, RIGHT INTO RANGE AVENUE, LEFT TILL CONTINENTAL BLACKHEATH 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
185 MACASSAR - EERSTE RIVER 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MACASSAR INTO LINK AVENUE, RIGHT INTO KRAMAT ROAD, LEFT 
INTO BOYS TOWN, RETURN INTO KRAMAT ROAD, LET INTO R102, RIGHT INTO FAURE 
RAILWAY STATION RETURN ON TO R102, RIGHT AT EERSTE RIVER RAILWAY STATION 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
190 MACASSAR - STEYNSRUS - SOMERSET WEST 
---------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MUSICA AVENUE MACASSAR, RIGHT INTO MUSICA AVENUE, RIGHT 
INTO ZANDVLIET ROAD, LEFT INTO MACASSAR ROAD OVER R102 INTO OLD FIRGROVE 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO STEYNSRUS, RIGHT INTO OLD STELLENBOSCH ROAD, LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD SOMERSET WEST, RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TILL TAXI RANK IN SOMERSET 
WEST AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
508 MACASSAR - STRAND 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT MUSICA AVENUE MACASSAR LEFT INTO MUSICA AVENUE LEFT INTO 
BIND AVENUE LEFT INTO RING AVENUE LEFT INTO LINK AVENUE ALONG LINK AVENUE 
TILL KRAMAT ROAD AND RETURN TO RING AVENUE LEFT INTO RING AVENUE LEFT INTO 
BIND AVENUE RIGHT INTO MUSICA AVENUE RIGHT INTO ZANDVLIET ROAD LEFT INTO 
MACASSAR ROAD RIGHT INTO N2 ALONG N2 TILL R44 RIGHT INTO R44 LEFT INTO 
SOMERSET MALL RETURN TO R44 RIGHT INTO KUS ROAD AROUND THE CIRCLE INTO MAIN 
ROAD LEFT INTO FAGAN STREET LEFT INTO TAXI RANK SHOPRITE STRAND AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
509 MACASSAR - STRAND 
-------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT MUSICA AVENUE MACASSAR RIGHT INTO MUSICA AVENUE LEFT INTO 
NAGTEGAL AVENUE RIGHT INTO MUSICA AVENUE RIGHT INTO ZANDVLIET ROAD LEFT 
INTO MACASSAR ROAD RIGHT INTO R102 LEFT INTO N2 ALONG N2 RIGHT INTO FABRIEK 
STREET LEFT INTO DANIEL STREET INTO RANKINE STREET RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD 
RIGHT INTO FAGAN STREET LEFT INTO TAXI RANK AT SHOPRITE STRAND AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
510 MACASSAR - SIR LOWRY'S PASS SUBURB 
--------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT MUSICA AVENUE LEFT INTO MUSICA AVENUE LEFT INTO BIND 
AVENUE LEFT INTO RING AVENUE LEFT INTO BIND AVENUE LEFT INTO MUSICA AVENUE 
RIGHT INTO ZANDVLIET ROAD LEFT INTO MACASSAR ROAD RIGHT INTO R102 LEFT INTO 
N2 LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET RIGHT INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS STREET RIGHT INTO 
MAIN ROAD SOMERSET WEST LEFT INTO SIR LOWRY'S PASS SUBURB TILL SUN CITY 
SETTLEMENT AT SIR LOWRY'S PASS SUBURB AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
511 MACASSAR - GRABOUW 
------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT MUSICA AVENUE MACASSAR RIGHT INTO MUSICA AVENUE RIGHT 
INTO ZANDVLIET ROAD LEFT INTO MACASSAR ROAD RIGHT ONTO N2 ALONG N2 CROSS 
SIR LOWRY'S PASS LEFT INTO OU KAAPSE ROAD TO GRABOUW INTO MAIN ROAD LEFT 
INTO TAXI RANK GRABOUW AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
A73 MACASSAR - LOURENSFORD ESTATE SOMERSET WEST 
----------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT MUSICA AVENUE MACASSAR RIGHT INTO MUSICA AVENUE RIGHT 
INTO NAGTEGAL AVENUE LEFT INTO TORTELDUIF STREET RIGHT INTO ZANDVLIET ROAD 
LEFT INTO MACASSAR ROAD CROSS R102 INTO OU KAAPSE ROAD INTO MAIN ROAD 
SOMERSET WEST LEFT INTO LOURENSFORD ROAD RIGHT INTO VERGELEGEN FARM AGAIN 



	 58	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RIGHT INTO LOURENSFORD ROAD TILL LOURENSFORD ESTATE SOMERSET WEST AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
A74 MACASSAR - SOMERSET MALL SOMERSET WEST 
--------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT MUSICA AVENUE MACASSAR RIGHT INTO MUSICA AVENUE LEFT INTO 
BIND AVENUE LEFT INTO RING AVENUE LEFT INTO LINK AVENUE RIGHT INTO SHARON 
CRESCENT RIGHT INTO ROSE ROAD RIGHT INTO MILLY ROAD RIGHT INTO IRIS ROAD 
RIGHT INTO LINK AVENUE RIGHT INTO ALBATROS ROAD LEFT INTO MACASSAR RIGHT 
ONTO N2 ALONG THE N2 RIGHT ONTO R44 LEFT TO TAXI RANK AT SOMERSET MALL 
SOMERSET WEST AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358165. (2) BASE LUNGILE GENERAL LG ID NO 7307185669084. (3) DISTRICT: SOMERSET WEST. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: NO 8 ZYOENBOS AVENUE, BRIGDE WATER, SOMERSET WEST, 7130. (4) ADDITIONAL 
AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 503642/8 FROM BASE LUNGILE GENERAL LG (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: 
SOMERSET WEST).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) 
AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 503642/8 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
******************** 
76 SOMERSET WEST - MACASSAR 
*************************** 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE KERKSTRAAT, SOMERSET-WES, REGS IN ANDRIES 
PRETORIUSSTRAAT, LINKS IN VICTORIASTRAAT, REGS IN N2, LANGS N2, LINKS BY 
AFRIT NA MACASSAR, REGS IN ZANDVLIETWEG, LINKS IN MUSICALAAN, LINKS IN 
BINDWEG, LINKS IN RINGLAAN, LINKS IN LINKLAAN TOT BY ZANDVLIETWEG MACASSAR 
EN TERUG OOR DIESELFDE ROETE. 
77 SOMERSET WEST - MACASSAR 
**************************** 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE KERKSTRAAT SOMERSET - WES, REGS IN ANDRIES 
PRETORIUSSTRAAT, LINKS IN VICTORIASTRAAT, REGS IN N2, REGS IN STRANDWEG 
(R102), LINKS IN MACASSAR PAD, REGS IN ZANDVLIETWEG, LINKS  IN 
ALBATROSSTRAAT, LINKS IN MACASSAR PAD MACASSAR EN TERUG OOR DIESELFDE 
ROETE. 
79 SOMERSET WEST - GORDONSBAAI 
****************************** 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE KERKSTRAAT SOMERSET-WES, REGS IN ANDRIES 
PRETORIUSSTRAAT, REGS IN HOOFWEG TOT BY N2 AANSLUITING, LINKS IN N2, LANGS 
N2 TOT BY BROADLANDSWEG AFRIT, LANGS BROADLANDSWEG TOT BY GORDONSBAAI EN 
TERUG OOR DIESELFDE ROETE. 
499 SOMERSET WES - STRAND 
************************* 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE KERKSTRAAT SOMERSET-WES, REGS IN KERKSTRAAT, LINKS 
IN ANDRIES PRETORIUSSTRAAT, REGS IN HOOFWEG STRAND, OM SIRKEL, IN KUSWEG 
TOT BY BOTHA'S GARAGE STRAND EN TERUG OOR DIESELFDE ROETE. 
500 SOMERSET WES - STRAND 
************************* 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE KERKSTRAAT SOMERSET-WES, REGS IN KERKSTRAAT, REGS 
IN ANDRIES PRETORIUSSTRAAT, LINKS IN VICTORIASTRAAT, OOR N2, LINKS IN 
BROADWEG, REGS IN HOOFWEG STRAND, OM SIRKEL, IN KUSWEG TOT BY BOTHA'S 
GARAGE STRAND EN TERUG OOR DIESELFDE ROETE. 
501 SOMERSET WES - RUSTHOF 
************************** 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE KERKSTRAAT SOMERSET-WES, REGS IN KERKSTRAAT, LINKS 
IN ANDRIES PRETORIUSSTRAAT, REGS IN HOOFWEG STRAND, LINKS IN 
GORDONSBAAIWEG, LINKS IN HAMMONDSTRAAT, REGS IN BOUNDARYWEG, REGS IN 
NOLTESTRAAT, LINKS IN GORDONSBAAIWEG, LINKS IN OOSTERLIGSTRAAT, REGS IN 
BOUNDARYWEG, REGS IN BREWERYWEG, LINKS IN GORDONS-BAAIWEG, LINKS IN 
BOSCHSTRAAT, REGS IN BOUNDARYWEG, REGS IN NAOMISTRAAT, LINKS IN 
GORDONSBAAIWEG, LINKS IN ABBOTOIRWEG, REGS IN BOUNDARYWEG, REGS IN 
WEBBSTRAAT, LINKS IN GORDONSBAAIWEG, LINKS IN ONVERWACHTSTRAAT, REGS IN 3DE 
STRAAT TOT BY RUSTHOFSTRAAT, TERUG NA ONVERWACHTSTRAAT, REGS IN 
ONVERWACHTSTRAAT, REGS IN 4DE STRAAT TOT BY RUSTHOFSTRAAT, TERUG NA 
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ONVERWACHTSTRAAT, REGS IN ONVERWACHTSTRAAT, REGS IN 5DE STRAAT, LINKS IN 
RUSTHOF-STRAAT, LINKS IN 6DE STRAAT, REGS IN ONVERWACHTSTRAAT, REGS IN 7DE 
STRAAT, LINKS IN RUSTHOFSTRAAT, LINKS IN 8STE STRAAT, REGS IN 
ONVERWACHTSTRAAT, REGS IN 9DE STRAAT, LINKS IN RUSTHOFSTRAAT, LINKS IN 10DE 
STRAAT, REGS IN ONVERWACHTSTRAAT, REGS IN 11DE STRAAT, REGS IN BROADLANDS 
PAD TOT BY GORDONSBAAIWEG RUSTHOF EN TERUG OOR DIESELFDE ROETE. 
502 SOMERSET WES - CASSABLANCA 
****************************** 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE KERKSTRAAT SOMERSET-WES, REGS IN KERKSTRAAT, IN 
ANDRIES PRETORIUSSTRAAT, LINKS IN VICTORIASTRAAT, LINKS IN N2, LANGS N2, 
REGS IN BROADLANDSWEG, LINKS IN TARENTAAL PLAAS, LINKS IN BROADLANDSWEG, 
LINKS IN SERCOR PARK, LINKS IN BROADLANSWEG, REGS IN HELDERBERG PARK, REGS 
IN BROADLANDSWEG, LINKS IN GASTROW-LAAN TOT IN CASSABLANCA, LINKS IN 
BROADLANDSWEG, LINKS IN 1STE STRAAT NA SOUTHFORK CASSABLANCA EN TERUG OOR 
DIESELFDE ROETE. 
504 SOMERSET WES - GRABOUW 
************************** 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE KERKSTRAAT SOMERSET-WES, REGS IN KERKSTRAAT, IN 
ANDRIES PRETORIUSSTRAAT, LINKS IN VICTORIASTRAAT, LINKS IN N2, LANGS N2, 
OOR SIR LOWRY'S PAS, LINKS IN OU KAAPSEWEG NA GRABOUW, IN HOOFWEG, LINKS IN 
TAXI STAANPLEK TE GRABOUW EN TERUG OOR DIESELFDE ROETE OP VOORWAARDE DAT 
PASSASIERS SLEG BY GRABOUW AFGELAAI WORD EN NIE OPGETEL MAG WORD NIE . 
505 SOMERSET WES - WINERY PAD 
***************************** 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE KERKSTRAAT SOMERSET-WES, LINKS IN KERKSTRAAT, LINKS 
IN HOOFWEG, REGS IN OU STELLENBOSCH PAD, LINKS IN STEYNSRUS PAD, REGS IN 
BEAULIESTRAAT, LINKS IN STELLENBOSCH PAD, LINKS IN WINERY PAD, REGS IN 
RAITHBY NA WATSONWEG, REGS IN RUST EN VREDE PLAAS, TERUG IN WATSONWEG, REGS 
IN WYN AKKER HEIGHTS, TERUG IN WATSONWEG, REGS IN WINERT PAD, REGS IN 
HALFORD PLAAS, TERUG IN WATSON PAD, REGS IN WINERY PAD, LINKS IN VREDENBURG 
PLAAS, TERUG IN WINERY PAD EN TERUG OOR DIESELFDE ROETE. 
R6 SOMERSET WEST - SOMERSET WEST MALL 
************************************* 
FROM SOMERSET WEST PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, 
RIGHT INTO REITZ STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET PROCEED ALONG VICTORIA 
STREET, RIGHT INTO LINK ROAD, PROCEED OVER DE BEER AVENUE TO SOMERSET WEST 
PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
R7 SOMERSET WEST - MACASSAR 
*************************** 
FROM SOMERSET WEST PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, 
RIGHT INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS STREET WHICH BECOMES UPPER ORANGE STREET LEFT 
IN M9 (MAIN ROAD) PROCEED ALONG THE MAIN ROAD (M9) TURN LEFT INTO BROADWAY 
ROAD (R44), RIGHT INTO OLD MAIN ROAD (R102), LEFT INTO MACASSAR ROAD RIGHT 
INTO KRAMAT ROAD, LEFT INTO BEYERS NAUDE STREET, RIGHT INTO SHEIKH YUSUF 
ROAD, LEFT HANNAH MAGERMAN / 3RD AVENUE, RIGHT ONTO A GRAVEL ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO GAIL ARENDSE ROAD, RIGHT INTO MAGDELINE GILA ROAD, RIGHT INTO STEVE 
BIKO ROAD, LEFT INTO INTO LINK AVENUE, RIGHT INTO RING AVENUE, LEFT INTO 
BIND AVENUE, LEFT MUSICA AVENUE, RIGHT MUSICA AVENUE, RIGHT ZANDVLIET ROAD, 
TO MACASSAR MINIBUS TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
R8 SOMERSET WEST - SOMERSET WEST 
******************************** 
FROM SOMERSET WEST PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, LEFT INTO CHUCH STREET, 
RIGHT INTO REITZ STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET PROCEED ALONG 
VICTORIA STREET, RIGHT INTO N2 (T2), RIGHT IN R102, LEFT INTO R310, LEFT 
ONTO M9, RIGHT INTO R102, LEFT IN N2 (T2), LEFT IN VICTORIA STREET, RIGHT 
INTO REITZ STREET, LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET TO SOMERSET WEST PUBLIC 
TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE. 
 
OP.8358166. (2) GAQELO ZOLA Z ID NO 7401056368080. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
NO 60 XHINTI STREET, EXT 4, MFULENI, 7100. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1849953/0 FROM 
GAQELO ZOLA Z (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
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           Permit No. 1849953/0 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
K69 MFULENI - KUILSRIVER 
------------------------ 
FROM MFULENI TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EERSTE 
RIVER WAY TO THREE WAY STOP, TURN LEFT INTO BUTTSKOP ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RANGE ROAD, RIGHT INTO BLACKHEATH RAILWAY STATION DROP OFF PASSENGERS, TURN 
RIGHT INTO RANGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO STELLENBOSCH ARTERIAL, TURN LEFT 
INTO STRAND ROAD WHICH BECOMES VAN RIEBEECK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CARINUS 
STREET TO KUILSRIVER TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
470 MFULENI - KUILSRIVER 
------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MAIN ROAD MFULENI, LEFT INTO EERSTERIVER ROAD, LEFT INTO 
ROTTERDAM ROAD, RIGHT INTO NOOIENSFONTEIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO CARINUS ROAD, 
LEFT INTO TAXI RANK IN KUILSRIVER AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
D89 MFULENI - EAST LONDON 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MAIN ROAD MFULENI, INTO MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER 
WAY, LEFT INTO ROTTERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO R300, ONTO 
N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO EAST LONDON AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E55 MFULENI - UMTATA 
--------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MFULENI, INTO MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER WAY, LEFT 
INTO ROTTERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG 
N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO UMTATA WHICH BECOMES MAIN 
ROAD UMTATA, TO TAXI RANK IN MAIN ROAD UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
E56 MFULENI - MACLEAR 
--------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MFULENI, INTO MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER WAY, LEFT 
INTO ROTTERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG 
N1 TO HANOVER, RIGHT INTO R56, ALONG R56 TO TAXI RANK IN MACLEAR AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E57 MFULENI - PORT ELIZABETH 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MFULENI, INTO MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO EERSTE RIVER WAY, 
LEFT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 TO PORT ELIZABETH, LEFT INTO IBHAYI, OVER UITENHAGE 
ROAD, INTO NTSHEKISA ROAD, LEFT INTO NORBONGO ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT NJOLI 
SQUARE PORT ELIZABETH AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T83 MFULENI - EAST LONDON 
------------------------- 
FROM MFULENI PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, SITUATED C/O MFULENI MAIN ROAD 
AND NQUBELANI ROAD, RIGHT INTO MFULENI MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER 
WAY, LEFT INTO FAURE - KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO 
THE R300, ONTO THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61 
TOWARDS GRAAFF - REINET, TURN RIGHT INTO PORT ELIZABETH, THROUGH 
JANSENVILLE, SOMERSET EAST, ADELAIDE, ALICE, FORT BEAUFORT, MADALA, KING 
WILLIAMS TOWN, BISHO, MDANTSHANE, EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
T84 MFULENI - WILLOWVALE 
------------------------ 
FROM MFULENI PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, SITUATED C/O MFULENI MAIN ROAD 
AND NQUBELANI ROAD, RIGHT INTO MFULENI MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER 
WAY, LEFT INTO FAURE - KLIPFONTEIN ROAD,LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO 
THE R300, ONTO THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61 
COFIMVABA, TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, NGQAMAKWE, BUTTERWORTH, IDUTYWA, TURN 
RIGHT R410 GATYANE, SHUNSHINE RAND WILLOWVALE AND RETURN. 
M54 MFULENI - EAST LONDON VIA KING WILLIAM'S TOWN 
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-------------------------------------------------- 
FROM MFULENI VIA SOMERSET WEST, SWELLENDAM, RIVERSDALE, GEORGE, KNYSNA, 
HUMANSDORP, PORT ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN TO RSA/CISKEI BORDER AT FISH RIVER 
NEAR PEDDIE AND FROM RSA/CISKEI BORDER AT RAYI TO EAST LONDON VIA KING 
WILLIAM'S TOWN AND RETURN SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PERSONS MAY BE 
PICKED UP ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY AFTER LEAVING MFULENI AND ON THE RETURN 
JOURNEY NO PERSONS MAY BE SET DOWN BEFORE REACHING MFULENI. 
M56 MFULENI - TSOLO 
------------------- 
FROM MFULENI VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, LEEU-GAMKA, 
BEAUFORT-WEST, THREE SISTERS, RICHMOND, MIDDLEBURG, STEYNSBURG, MOLTENO, 
DORDRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, MACLEAR TO REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICAS/TRANSKEI 
BORDER AT TSOLO AND RETURN: SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PERSONS MAY BE 
PICKED UP ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY AFTER LEAVING MFULENI AND ON THE RETURN 
JOURNEY NO PERSONS MAY BE SET DOWN BEFORE REACHING MFULENI. 
Q78 MFULENI - IDUTYWA 
---------------------- 
FROM MFULENI TAXI RANK IN MAIN ROAD LEFT INTO EERSTERIVER WAY LEFT INTO 
ROTTERDAM ROAD LEFT INTO MIDDLE ROAD RIGHT ONTO R300 ONTO N1 ALONG INTO 
BEAUFORT WEST RIGHT ONTO R61, COFIMVABA TURN RIGHT TO TSOMO, MGQAMAKWE, 
BUTTERWORTH, IDUTYWA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P95 MFULENI - GATYANA 
--------------------- 
FROM MFULENI TAXI RANK IN EERSTE RIVER THEN LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD RIGHT 
ONTO R300 ONTO N1 ALONG GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN PASS 
THROUGH TURN LEFT OVER THE BRIDGE INTO COFIMVABA RIGHT INTO TSOMO ALONG 
NGQAMAKHWE, NDABKAZI, GCUMA, IDUTYWA UNTIL GATYANA AND RETURN TO THE SAME 
PLACE. 
 
OP.8358175. (2) NTSULUMBANA MZWANDILE ABEDNIGO MA ID NO 6610135667087. (3) DISTRICT: 
VREDENBURG. POSTAL ADDRESS: MIKA STRAAT, 35 ONGEGUND, VREDENBURG, 7380. (4) ADDITIONAL 
AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1629973/8 FROM NTSULUMBANA MZWANDILE ABEDNIGO MA (15 X 
PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: VREDENBURG).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI 
PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1629973/8 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
------------------------ 
H90 VREDENBURG - DUFERCO 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT VREDENBURG LEFT INTO STEPHEN STREET RIGHT INTO SALDANHA 
ROAD LEFT ONTO R27 RIGHT ONTO OP599 RIGHT INTO KAMP STREET RIGHT INTO 
PLATINUM STREET STRAIGHT TILL DUFERCO AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. FROM 
TAXI RANK AT SALDANHA IN SALDANHA ROAD RIGHT INTO SALDANHA ROAD RIGHT INTO 
KAMP STREET RIGHT ONTO R27 RIGHT ONTO M233 PROCEED UNTIL THE MUNICIPALITY 
SUBURB OF LANGEBAAN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
X44 VREDENBURG - WESKUS MALL 
------------------------------ 
FROM VREDENBURG TAXI RANK RIGHT INTO JAKOB SADIE STREET, LEFT INTO STEPHEN 
STREET, RIGHT INTO SALDANHA WAY UNTIL WESKUS MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
O80 VREDENBURG - UMTATA 
--------------------------- 
FROM VREDEBURG TAXI RANK AT MARK STREET RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET VREDENBURG 
PROCEED TO THE R27 INTERSECTION PROCEED TO LANGEBAAN ROAD, HOPEFIELD, 
MOORREESBURG, RIEBEECK WEST, WOLSLEY ONTO THE N1 PROCEED TO TOUWSRIVER, 
LIANGSBURG, LEEU GAMKA TO BEUAFORT WEST, GRAAF REINETT, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, 
QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, ENGCOBO TO UMTATA TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
N23 SALDANHA - KING WILLIAMSTOWN 
-------------------------------- 
FROM SALDANHA TAXI RANK TO VREDENBERG OVER THE R27 CROSSING, PAST LANGEBAAN 
WAY OVER HOPEFIELD TO MORREESBERG, OVER RIEBEECK-WEST, CERES ONTO THE N1 TO 
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TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBERG, BEAUFORT WEST , RIGHT TO ABERDEEN TO GRAAF REINET, 
RIGHT TO PEARSTON, LEFT TO SOMERSET EAST, TO COOKHOUSE, TO ADELAIDE TO FORT 
BEAUFORT, TO ALICE RIGHT TO KING WILLIAMS TOWN MUNICIPAL RESIDENTIAL AREA 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
J41 VREDENBURG - ENGCOBO 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT VREDENBURG IN STEPHEN STREET RIGHT INTO MARK STREET INTO 
MAIN STREET TILL THE R27 CROSSING CROSS R27 TO LANGEBAAN ROAD CROSS 
HOPEFILED TO MOORREESBURG, RIEBEECK WEST, TULBAGH, CERES, LAINGSBURG, LEEU 
GAMKA, ABERDEEN, GRAAFF-REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA 
TO ENGCOBO TO TAXI AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N21 SALDANHA - JOHANNESBURG 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT VREDENBERG, RIGHT ONTO R27 (WEST COAST ROAD) TO CAPE 
TOWN, RIGHT ONTO THE N1 TO PAARL, PAST TOUWSRIVER , LAINGSBERG, TO LEEU 
GAMKA, BEAUFORT WEST, THREE SISTERS, LEFT ONTO THE M12 TO BRITSTOWN, 
KIMBERLEY, TO WARREN TOWN RIGHT ONTO M12 TO WOLMARRANSTAD , TO KLERKSDORP, 
TO PORTCHEFSTROOM TO JOHANNESBERG STATION AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
U34 VREDENBURG - WILLOWVALE 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN VREDENBURG PROCEED TO LANGEBAAN, HOPEFIELD, RIEBEECK - 
WEST ON THE N1 TO WORCESTER, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, LEEU GAMKA, BEAUFORT 
WEST, ABERDEEN, GRAAF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, ENGCOBO, COMFIMVABA, 
TSOMO, BUTTERWORTH, IDUTYWA TO WILLOWVALE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
O79 VREDENBURG - PORT ELIZABETH 
----------------------------------- 
FROM VREDENBURG PROCEED TO LANGEBAAN ROAD VREDENBURG, HOPEFIELD, 
MALMESBURY, PAARL, SWELLENDAM, RIVIERSEONDEREND, ALBERTINA, MOSSEL BAY, 
GEORGE, KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG BAY, HUMANSDORP, PORT ELIZABETH AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358193. (2) BETHWELL MGOGODLANA B ID NO 6404156168088. (3) DISTRICT: CERES. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: P O BOX 82, DONKERBOS, KOUE BOKKEVELD, 6840. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF FARM WORKERS AND THEIR BELONGINGS FROM FARMS IN KOUE 
BOKVELD TO PLACES IN THE EASTERN CAPE AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358195. (2) HUFKE CHRISTIAN C ID NO 4602285114087. (3) DISTRIK: CERES. POSADRES: 7 DAIS 
CIRCLE, PLUTO PARK, CERES, 6835. (4) NUWE AANSOEK.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSASIERS. (6) DIE VERVOER VAN 
ANDER. (7) MAGTIGING: 
ORGANISEERDE GROEPE 
------------------- 
DIE VERVOER VAN PLAASWERKERS EN KERKGROEPE VANAF CERES NA OOS KAAP EN 
TERUG. 
 
OP.8358215. (2) PATTISON-BACON BASIL BERESFORD BB ID NO 7208215123086. (3) DISTRICT: STRAND. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 5 DIAZ STREET, STRAND, STRAND, 7140. (4) NEW (LATE RENEWAL).  (5) 1 X 22 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 30 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE 
OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT 5 DIAZ STREET,STRAND TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC 
OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358216. (2) MARAIS ARNOLD THOMAS AT ID NO 6704215027088. (3) DISTRIK: MOORREESBURG. 
POSADRES: P O BOX 499, MOORREESBURG, 7310. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1823296/1 
VAN MARAIS ARNOLD THOMAS AT (14 X PASSASIERS, DISTRIK: MOORREESBURG).  (5) 1 X 14 
PASSASIERS. (6) DIE VERVOER VAN ANDER. (7) MAGTIGING: 
           Permit No. 1823296/1 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
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-------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
C51 MOORREESBURG - LANGKUIL DISTRICT MOORREESBURG 
------------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT SENTRAAL STREET MOORREESBURG RIGHT INTO SENTRAAL STREET 
RIGHT INTO LANG STREET LEFT INTO DONKERKLOOF LEFT ONTO R311 RIGHT ONTO 
DRINKVLEI ROAD TO THE FOLLOWING FARMS NAMELY DE GUNS, ANNYSKOP, DRINKVLEI, 
KLIPGAT, NUWERUS, LANGKUIL SITUATED WITHIN THE DISTRICT OF MOORREESBURG AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
C52 MOORREESBURG - KRUISPAD DISTRICT MOORREESBURG 
------------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK SENTRAAL STREET MOORREESBURG, RIGHT INTO SENTRAAL STREET 
RIGHT INTO LANG STREET LEFT INTO MAIN STREET INTO SECTION ROAD 1165 TO 
FOLLOWING FARMS NAMELY BOTTELFONTEIN, LANGRUG, GRASVLEI, ERGBERGVLEI, 
GRAANHOF, SKILPADVLEI, DE PANNE, NUWERUS, UITKYK, WOLFGAT EN KRUISPAD 
SITUATED WITHIN THE DISTRICT OF MOORREESBURG AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
C53 MOORREESBURG - HARDEBEESFONTEIN DISTRICT MOORREESBURG 
--------------------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK SENTRAAL STREET MOORREESBURG, RIGHT INTO SENTRAAL STREET 
LEFT INTO LANG STREET CROSS N7 INTO SECTION ROAD 1149 TO FOLLOWING FARMS 
NAMELY GROOT SWARTFONTEIN, KLEIN SWARTFONTEIN, UITSIEN, BIESIESVLEI, 
KRAPRIVIER, DE TONG AND HARDEBEESFONTEIN SITUATED WITHIN THE DISTRICT OF 
MOORREESBURG AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
C54 MOORREESBURG - WELGELEGEN DISTRICT MOORREESBURG 
--------------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK SENTRAAL STREET MOORREESBURG, RIGHT INTO SENTRAAL STREET 
LEFT INTO LANG STREET RIGHT ONTO N7 LEFT ONTO R311 TO THE FOLLOWING FARMS 
NAMELY SETEMBERSVLEI, WELGESIN, KORANGSRUG, DAGBREEK, SKOONSPRUIT, 
LEEUKUIL, KANONBERG, TWEEFONTEIN AND WELGELEGEN SITUATED WITHIN THE 
DISTRICT OF MOORREESBURG AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
C55 MOORREESBURG - LANGGEWENS DIST MOORREESBURG 
----------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK SENTRAAL STREET MOORREESBURG, RIGHT INTO SENTRAAL STREET 
LEFT INTO LANG STREET RIGHT ONTO N7 TO THE FOLLOWING FARMS NAMELY 
HANEKOMSHOOP, NEELFONTEIN, BOVLEI, KORINGPLAAS, RIGHT ONTO SECTION ROAD 
1160 TO RUSTSTASIE LEFT ONTO SECTION ROAD 1160 TO FOLLOWING FARMS NAMELY OU 
POS, PADDAVLEI, VAALPLAAS RIGHT ONTO SECTION ROAD 1160 RIGHT ONTO N7 LEFT 
TO FARM LANGGEWENS SITUATED WITHIN THE DISTRICT OF MOORREESBURG AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
H33 WITTEWATER - PLASE - PIKETBERG 
---------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT WITTEWATER TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET PROCEED UNTIL THE 
R399 INTERSECTION TURN RIGHT AND THEN LEFT INTO UNNAMED ROAD AND PROCEED TO 
THE FOLLOWING FARMS MORAVIA MÔRESTER AND BROODKRAAL RTURN BACK INTO THE 
OPPOSITE DIRECTION AND PROCEED TO THE R399 TURN RIGHT ONTO R399 AND PROCEED 
UNTIL LANG STREET INTERSECTION TURN LEFT AT TAXI RANK AND BOLAND SPAR, 
PIKETBERG AND RETURN INTO THE OPPOSITE DIRECTION TO TAXI RANK AT 
WITTEWATER. 
H52 MOORREESBURG - MISVERSTAND DIST MOORREESBURG 
------------------------------------------------ 
VANAF TAXI RANK IN SENTRAALSTRAAT, MOORREESBURG, BY STOOP LINKS IN 
STASIESTRAAT, LINKS IN RIVIERSTRAAT, REGS BY STOP IN HOOFSTRAAT TOT BY 
N7-KRUISING, DRAAI LINKS OP N7 IN RIGTING VAN PIKETBERG, DRAAI REGS TOT BY 
SOUTFONTEIN, GEELDAM EN MISVERSTAND DISTRIK MOORREESBURG EN TERUG NA TAXI 
RANK. 
R33 MOORREESBURG - MALMESBURY 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK STAND AT CAFÉ CENTER IN CENTER WAY, LEFT INTO PIKETBERG WAY, 
RIGHT INTO N7 INTO DIRECTION OF MALMESBURY, RIGHT ONTO 1160 TO HOLDING 
STATION AND RETURN TO N7 ONTO ROAD 1160 RIGHT INTO N7 IN DIRECTION OF 
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MALMESBURY LEFT TO FARM LANGEWENS AND RETURN ALONG THE SAMAE ROUTE TO N7, 
LEFT INTO N7 IN DIRECTION OF MALMESBURY, LEFT OFF N7 TO MALMESBURY INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD AT TRAFIC LIGHT LEFT INTO VREDE STREET TO TAXI RANK STAND 
IN VREDE STREET AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
R34 MOORREESBURG - PIKETBERG 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT SENTRUM CAFÉ INTO SENTRUM ROAD LEFT ONTO PIKETBERG ROAD 
LEFT ONTO N7 IN THE DIRECTION OF PIKETBERG LEFT ONTO MINOR ROAD 488 TO 
WITHOOGTE AND RETURN TO THE N7 ONTO MINOR ROAD 448 LEFT ONTO N7 LEFT ONTO 
MAIN ROAD 236 TO KORINGBERG AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE TO MAIN ROAD 
236 TO N7 LEFT ONTO N7 IN DIRECTION OF PIKETBERG LEFT FROM THE N7 INTO LANG 
STREET R365 LEFT INTO KERK STREET PROCEED TO TAXI RANK IN KERK STREET AT 
PIKETBERG AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED IN KORING STREET, MOORREESBURG TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358217. (2) D JANSEN TRADERS DJ ID NO 199605073923. (3) DISTRICT: MALMESBURY. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: PO BOX1482, DASSENBER, ATLANTIS, 7349. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 22 PASSENGERS. 
(6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
------------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 20 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 115 STARLING ROAD, ATLANTIS TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358219. (2) RIGALA THULANI TE ID NO 7003037377089. (3) DISTRICT: MALMESBURY. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 459 KAREEBOOM AVE, DARLING, DARLING, 7345. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINIBUS-TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
H54 DARLING - MALMESBURY 
----------------------- 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE PASTORIESTRAAT IN DARLING, LINKS IN HOOFWEG WAT DIE 
OU MAMRE DARLING WEG WORD, LINKS IN DIE R315 WAT DARLINWEG WORD IN 
MALMESBURY, WAT BOKOMOWEG WORD TOT BY DIE TAXI STAANPLEK EN TERUG. 
254 DARLING - ATLANTIS 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN GRENVILLE DARLING ALONG DURBAN STREET LEFT PASS MUNISPAL 
OFFICE RIGHT AT STOP SIGN IN DARLING/MOORREESBURG ROAD CROSS RAILWAY IN 
MAIN STREET, LEFT INDARLING/MARME ROAD (R103) TO CHARL UYS STREET ATLANTIS, 
RIGHT INTO SAMPSON STREET, RIGHT AT STOP IN WESFLEUR CIRCLE, LEFT TO TAXI 
RANK AT ATLANTIS AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E33 DARLING - DARLING 
-------------------- 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE DARLING NA PUNTE GELEË BINNE DIE MUNISIPALE GEBIED 
VAN DARLING EN TERUG OOR DIESELFDE ROETE. 
R37 DARLING - DARLING 
---------------------- 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE PASTORIESTRAAT DARLING LINKS IN HOEFSTRAAT REGS IN 
DARLING, YSTERFONTEIN PAD (R315) HOU AAN IN (R315) VERBY ALEXANDERFONTEIN 
PLAAS, BONTEBERG PLAAS, WOLWEFONTEIN PLAAS VERBY SLANGKOP PLAAS VERBY WIND 
LEEK PLAAS TOT BY KRUISING DRAAI LINKS OP IN R27, VERBY TUINPLAAS VERBY 
RYGENTEIN PLAAS IN R27 TOT BY VYGE VALLEI PLAAS. 
R36 DARLING - YSTERFONTEIN 
-------------------------- 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE PASTORIESTRAAT DARLING, REGS IN HOOFSTRAAT REGS IN 
DARLING/GERFONTEIN PAD (R315) HOU AAN IN (R315) VERBY ALEXANDER PLAAS, 
BANTEBERG PLAAS, WOLWEFONTEIN PLAAS VERBY SLANGKAP PLAAS, VERBY WINDHOEK 
PLAAS TOT BY KRUISING OOR KRUISING VERBY TALERY PLAAS IN (R315) HOU AAN TOT 
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BINNE IN YSTERFONTEIN. 
L30 DARLING - JAKKALSFONTEIN - YZERFONTEIN 
------------------------------------------ 
VANAF DARLING WOONGEBIED OOR TREINSPOOR, REGS IN HOOFWEG, LINKS IN DARLING 
-YZERFONTEIN PAD TOT BY WESKUS PAD, (R27) LINKS IN R27 TOT BY 
JAKKALSFONTEIN COASTAL RESORT, TERUG MET R27, LINKS IN DARLING -YZERFONTEIN 
PAD TOT BY VIER RIGTING STOP EN TERUG OP DIESELFDE ROETE. 
DARLING TO SILVERSTREAM BEACH 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK PASTORIE STREET RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, RIGHT TO R315, LEFT 
R27, RIGHT TO SILVERSTREAM BEACH AND RETUN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358225. (2) MOLWANA BESUTHU B ID NO 6605025952086. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: VERDI STREET, ROOM 21, DELFT SOUTH, 7750. (4) NEW APPLICATIONI(LATE RENEWAL.  (5) 1 
X 16 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINIBUS - TAXI SERVICE 
---------------------- 
1 BELLVILLE - DURBANVILLE 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE, LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD 
WHICH BECOMES WILLIE VAN SCHOOR ROAD, LEFT INTO BILL BEZUIDENHOUT ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO TYGER VALLEY CENTRE, RIGHT INTO OLD OAK ROAD, LEFT INTO 
DURBANVILLE ROAD, RIGHT INTO WELLINGTON ROAD, LEFT INTO NEW STREET, RIGHT 
INTO DURBANVILLE TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
2 BELLVILLE - NYANGA 
-------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, RIGHT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO BORCHARDS QUARRY ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO NY 108, LEFT INTO OWEN ROAD, LEFT INTO MILLERS ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
ZWELITSHA DRIVE, RIGHT INTO SITHANDATHU ROAD TO NYANGA TAXI RANK AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
4 BELLVILLE - MOWBRAY 
--------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, RIGHT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD WHICH BECOMES DUINEFONTEIN ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, ALONG KLIPFONTEIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBAN 
ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT MOWBRAY RAILWAY STATION AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
175 BELLVILLE - EVERSDAL 
------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK IN BELLVILLE, INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, RIGHT INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT WITH OLD PAARL ROAD, LEFT INTO BILL BEZUDENHOUT 
AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SUIKERBOSSIE STREET, LEFT INTO OLD OAK ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
PANORAMA ROAD, LEFT INTO MOUNTAINVIEW, RIGHT INTO EDELWEIS STREET, RIGHT 
INTO KENDAL ROAD, RIGHT INTO SONDAL CROSS EVERSDAL ROAD INTO MOPANIE 
STREET, LEFT INTO BETHANIE STREET, RIGHT INTO VYEBOOM STREET, EVERSDAL AND 
RETURN AS FOLLOW: RIGHT INTO HEBRON STREET CROSS EVERSDAL ROAD, INTO 
CHANTELEUR CROSS MOUNTANVIEW INTO PANORAM ROAD CROSS OLD PAARL ROAD, INTO 
SONNEBLOM STREET, LEFT INTO BILL BEZUIDENHOUT, RIGHT INTO OLD PAARL ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET TO TAXI RANK IN 
BELLVILLE RAILWAY STATION. 
405 BELLVILLE - BLOEKOMBOS 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK BELLVILLE, INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, RIGHT INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO OLD PAARL ROAD, RIGHT INTO BOTFONTEIN ROAD, 
LEFT INTO BOESAK STREET, RIGHT INTO FIRST GATE AT WALLACEDENE, INTO SECOND 
GATE AT BLOEKOMBOS AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
601 BELLVILLE - WELGEMOED 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE, INTO STATION ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, 
LEFT INTO AJ WEST ROAD, LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, RIGHT INTO LANDROS STREET, 
LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO LINCOLN AVENUE, LEFT INTO FRANS 
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CONRADIE DRIVE, RIGHT INTO MIKE PIENAAR DRIVE, LEFT AT KARL BREMER TO 
DROP-OFF AND PICK-UP, LEFT INTO MIKE PIENAAR, INTO JIP DE JAGER DRIVE, 
RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECKHOF ROAD TO WELGEDACHT, WELGEMOED TO DROP-OFF AND 
PICK-UP ONLY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
602 BELLVILLE - WELGEMOED 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE, INTO STATION ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, 
LEFT INTO AJ WEST ROAD, LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, RIGHT INTO LANDROS STREET, 
LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO LINCOLN AVENUE, LEFT INTO HENDRIK 
VERVOED ROAD, RIGHT INTO JIP DE JAGER DRIVE, RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECKHOF 
ROAD TO WELGEDACHT, WELGEMOED TO DROP-OFF AND PICK-UP ONLY AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
P54 BELLVILLE - CAPE GATE MALL 
------------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN LEFT 
VOORTREKKER RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO N1, LEFT INTO OKAVANGO ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO CAPE GATE CENTRE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
F77 BELLVILLE - MITCHELLS PLAIN 
------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN BELLVILLE, INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, RIGHT INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO R300, ALONG R300, LEFT INTO AZ BERMAN ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO IMPERIAL ROAD, RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE TO MITCHELLS PLAIN TAXI 
RANK MITCHELLS PLAIN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K92 BELLVILLE - STELLENBOSCH 
----------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE LEFT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, THAT BECOMES STRAND STREET, LEFT INTO LABELLA ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
BOTTELARY ROAD, RIGHT INTO R304, JOINS BIRD ROAD, TO TAXI RANK AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K57 BELLVILLE - LOWER CROSS ROADS 
--------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO 
BELRAIL ROAD RIGHT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD LEFT INTO BORCHARDS QUARRY ROAD 
RIGHT INTO NY108 LEFT INTO OWEN ROAD LEFT INTO M5 DRIVE PROCEED TO PHILLIPI 
NGULUBE ROAD LEFT SYMPHONY ROAD PROCEED RIGHT STOCK ROAD LEFT NGWEBEBA ROAD 
AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
Q56 BELLVILLE - LOWER CROSS ROADS 
--------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE MODDERDAM ROAD LEFT STELLENBOSCH ROAD RIGHT TO 
M171 TO SYMPHONY WAY TURN LEFT NONDLWANA ROAD NTLOYIYA ROAD RIGHT QAQNZI 
STREET LEFT TO LOWER CROSS ROADS TAXI RANK. 
P72 BELLVILLE - SAMORA 
---------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE RIGHT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, MODDERDAM ROAD, LEFT 
INTO BORCHARDS QUARRY, RIGHT MILLER N5, RIGHT NY 6, LEFT NY 108, LET NY 1, 
RIGHT LANSDOWNE LEFT IN DUINEFONTEIN EXT, LEFT INTO VANGUARD DRIVE, LEFT 
INTO OLIVER TAMBO DRIVE TO RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P55 BELLVILLE - TYGER VALLEY MALL VIA TYGER WATERFRONT 
------------------------------------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO CHARL MALAN, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BILL BEZUIDENHOUT, RIGHT INTO FRANS CONRADIE, (DROP OFF ONLY AT WOODBRIDGE 
SHOPPING CENTRE AND TYGER WATERFRONT AREA, RIGHT INTO TYGER VALLEY MALL AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P56 BELLVILLE - VREDEKLOOF 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT MODDERDAM 
ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO OLD PAARL, LEFT INTO BILL 
BEZUIDENHOUT, RIGHT INTO SUIKERBOSSIE ROAD, LEFT INTO OLD OAK, RIGHT INTO 
EVERSDAL/STELLENRYK, RIGHT INTO DE BRON, RIGHT INTO VREDEKLOOF, LEFT INTO 
BOULEVARD ROAD, RIGHT INTO DE BRON ROAD AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
Q74 BELLVILLE - CERES 
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---------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK CHARL MALAN ROAD, VOORTREKKER ROAD, R300, N1, 
KLAPMUTS ROAD TO WELLINGTON ROAD, R303 PAST HERMON, TULBAGH, WOLSELY TO 
CERES AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF ONLY. 
R94 BELLVILLE - ROBERTSON 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD (NO PICK UP & DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO 
THE N1 VIA HOOG STREET, LEFT INTO HOOG STREET VIA WORCESTER VIA R60 RIGHT 
INTO ROBERTSON TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
H56 BELLVILLE - HERMANUS 
------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
STREET RIGHT INTO R300 LEFT INTO N2 ALONG N2 TO SOMERSET WEST, GRABOUW, 
BOTRIVER LEFT INTO HAWSTON, ZWELIHLENA HERMANUS TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
H57 BELLVILLE - WORCESTER 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE LEFT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO 
VOORTREKKER STREET LEFT INTO R300 KUILSRIVER NATIONAL ROAD RIGHT N1 PASS 
PAARL TILL FIRST ROBOT TILL WORCESTER TURN RIGHT INTO BRANDWEG ROAD ALONG 
RABIE AVENUE LEFT INTO TULBACH STREET TILL TAXI RANK AT THE CORNER OF 
BARING AND TULBACH STREEET AT WORCESTER AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K91 BELLVILLE - GEORGE 
---------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, R300, N2, SOMERSET 
WEST, GRABOUW,CALEDON, HEIDELBERG, MOSSEL BAY TO GEORGE TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
U61 U61 BELLVILLE - BONNIEVALE 
------------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT CHARL 
MALAN, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N1 
OFF - RAMP ONTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N1 TO PAARL, WORCESTER, 
ROBERTSON PAST ASHTON TURN RIGHT TO BONNIEVALE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE 
R93 BELLVILLE - MALMESBURY 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CARL MALAN STREET LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD (NO PICK AND DROP OFFS) LEFT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO 
THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 RIGHT ONTO N7 OFF-RAMP PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
THE N7 TOWARDS MALMESBURY TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
U58 BELLVILLE - VILLIERSDORP 
---------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, RIGHT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
ROBERT SOBUKWE ROAD, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD WHICH BECOMES STRAND ROAD, 
WHICH BECOMES VAN RIEBEECK ROAD (R102) LEFT ONTO THE N2 PROCEED STRAIGHT 
ALONG THE N2 TO GRABOUW TO VILLIERSDORP AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P51 BELLVILLE - LANGA 
--------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK, CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT 
VANGUARD DRIVE, RIGHT TO LANGA TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
40 BELLVILLE - WALLACEDENE 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE RAILWAY STATION, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, 
RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO OLD PAARL ROAD PAST BRACKENFELL, 
NORTHPINE, SCOTTSDENE TO WALLACEDENE TURN-OFF TO TAXI RANK WALLACEDENE AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
G30 BELLVILLE - UMTATA 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE IN CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
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STREET LEFT ONTO R300 RIGHT ONTO N1 ALONG N1 PROCEED UNTIL BEAUFORT WEST 
RIGHT ONTO R61 ALONG R61 AND PROCEED UNTIL ABERDEEN LEFT ONTO R57 AND 
PROCEED UNTIL GRAAF-REINET RIGHT ONTO R62 ALONG R61 UNTIL TAXI RANK AT 
UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
J23 BELLVILLE - EAST LONDON 
--------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK INTO CHARL MALAN, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT 
R300, LEFT N2, PROCEED ON N2 PAST SOMERST WEST, GRABOUW, CALEDON, 
RIVIERSONDEREND, RIVERSDAL, MOSSEL BAY, GEORGE, KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG BAY, 
HUMANSDORP, PORT ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN INTO R72, ALONG R72 TO TAXI RANK IN 
EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T7 BELLVILE - STERKSPRUIT 
------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, THREE 
SISTERS, RICHMOND, HANOVER, VENTERSTAD, BURGERSDORP, ALIWAL NORTH TO 
STERKSPRUIT AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T11 BELLVILLE - MATATIELE 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, THREE SISTERS, 
RICHMOND, HANOVER, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, MOLTENO, DORDRECHT, ELLIOT, 
UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T12 BELLVILLE - CALA 
-------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, LADY FRERE TO CALA AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T13 BELLVILLE - WILLOWVALE 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATIONTRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMKWE, 
CENTANE TO WILLOWVALE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T3 BELLVILLE - MATATIELE 
------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1 VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, MOLTENO,DORDRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, 
UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T4 BELLVILLE - MATATIELE 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, LADY FRERE, CALA, ELLIOT, 
UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE 
T5 BELLVILLE - UMTATA 
---------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
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BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, CRADOCK, SADA, QUEENSTOWN, LADY 
FRERE, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, ENGCOBO, DORDRECHT, INDWE, UGIE, MACLEAR, TSOLO, 
QUMBU, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FLETCHER, MATATIELE, KOKSTAD, PEARSTON, ADELAIDE, 
FORT BEAUFORT, ALICE, PEDDIE, KING WILLIAMSTOWN, EAST LONDON, BUTTERWORTH, 
CENTANE, IDUTYWA, WILLOWVALE TO UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T6 BELLVILLE - KING WILLIAMS TOWN 
--------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, CATHACART, STUTTERHEIM TO 
KING WILLIAMS TOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K90 BELLVILLE - KING WILLIAM'S TOWN 
----------------------------------- 
BELLVILLE - CHARL MALAN (RT) VOORTREKKER ROAD (LT) R300 - (RT) N1 PROCEED 
OVER N1 PAST PAARL, WORCESTER, DE DOORNS, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT 
WEST, (RT) INTO R61 PAST ABERDEEN, GRAAFF REINET, PROCEED PAST BEDFORD, 
ADELAIDE, FORT BEAUFORT, PROCEED OVER R63 TURN - (LT) HIGH STREET TO ALICE 
TAXI RANK. (LT) R63 TO KEISKAMMAHOEK TAXI RANK OPPOSITE POST OFFICE, 
PROCEED WITH R352 TO TANDALA - (LT) N2. PROCEED ALONG N2 (RT) TO WELLINGTON 
STREET TO KING WILLIAM'S TOWN TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T8 BELLVILLE - LADY FRERE 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE SATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN TO LADY FRERE AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T10 BELLVILLE - IDUTYWA 
------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS ) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMAKWE, 
BUTTERWORTH TO IDUTYWA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T16 BELLVILLE - PORT ELIZABETH 
------------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS ) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, ASHTON, SWELLENDAM, HEIDELBERG, GEORGE, 
KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG BAY TO PORT ELIZABETH AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358235. (2) JAPPIE SHAHIED S ID NO 6206065109081. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 39 
PRISCILLA CRESCENT, MENTROSE PARK, MITCHELL'S PLAIN, 7785 C/O HEIDEVELD & CATHKIN TAXI 
ASSO. 28 BAMBOEBERG ROAD, HEIDEVELD, 7764. (4) NEW APPLICATION (LATE RENEWAL).  (5) 1 X 13 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINIBUS - TAXI SERVICE 
---------------------- 
36 CAPE TOWN - HEIDEVELD 
------------------------ 
EASTERN BOULEVARD, INTO SETTLERS WAY, ALONG SETTLERS WAY TO HEIDEVELD 
TURN-OFF, RIGHT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD, ALONG MODDERDAM ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
ASCENTION ROAD, RIGHT INTO HEIDEVELD ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT HEIDEVELD AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE 
PICKED-UP WITHIN A 400M RADIUS OF ANY TAXI RANK IN HEIDEVELD. 
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211 CAPE TOWN - HEIDEVELD 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE TOWN,RIGHT INTO 
OSWALD PIROW ROAD,LEFT INTO EASTERN BOULEVARD,ALONG EASTERN BOULEVARD TO 
SETTLERS WAY,ALONG SETTLERS WAY TO THE MODDERDAM ROAD OFF-RAMP,PROCEED 
ALONG MODDERDAM ROAD WHICH BECOMES DUINEFONTEIN ROAD,RIGHT INTO ASCENSION 
ROAD,RIGHT INTO HEIDEVELD ROAD HEIDEVELD AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS:LEFT INTO 
VANGUARD DRIVE,RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBAN ROAD,RIGHT 
INTO MAIN ROAD MOWBRAY,ALONG MAIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES VICTORIA ROAD, 
BECOMING SIR LOWRY ROAD,RIGHT INTO OSWALD PIROW ROAD,LEFT INTO TOP DECK 
CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE TOWN SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT 
PASSENGERS MAY ONLY BE DROPPED-OFF WITHIN A 400M RADIUS OF ANY TAXI RANK IN 
HEIDEVELD. 
448 CAPE TOWN STATION DECK - MANENBERG 
-------------------------------------- 
FROM TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE TOWN,LEFT INTO OSWALD PIROW, 
RIGHT INTO EASTERN BOULEVARD,INTO SETTLERS WAY,LEFT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DUINEFONTEIN ROAD,RIGHT INTO JORDAAN STREET,LEFT INTO RUIMTE 
ROAD,RIGHT INTO MANENBERG AVENUE,INTO GEORGE STREET MANENBERG AND RETURN AS 
FOLLOWS:GEORGE STREET,INTO MANENBERG AVENUE,LEFT INTO RUIMTE ROAD,RIGHT 
INTO JORDAAN STREET,LEFT INTO DUINEFONTEIN ROAD,LEFT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD 
WHICH BECOMES DURBAN ROAD MOWBRAY,RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD M4,ALONG MAIN ROAD 
THROUGH OBSERVATORY,SALT RIVER,WOODSTOCK,INTO SIR LOWRY ROAD,RIGHT INTO 
OSWALD PIROW,LEFT INTO TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE TOWN SUBJECT 
TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED-UP WITHIN A RADIUS OF 400M 
OF ANY TAXI RANK IN MANENBERG. 
449 CAPE TOWN STATION DECK - MANENBERG 
-------------------------------------- 
FROM TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE TOWN,LEFT INTO OSWALD PIROW, 
RIGHT INTO EASTERN BOULEVARD,INTO SETTLERS WAY,LEFT ONTO M5 FREEWAY,LEFT 
INTO RONDEBOSCH / RED CROSS TURN OFF WHICH BECOMES KLIPFONTEIN ROAD,ALONG 
KLIPFONTEIN ROAD THROUGH ATHLONE, GATESVILLE,RIGHT INTO DUINEFONTIEN ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO JORDAAN STREET,LEFT INTO RUIMTE ROAD,RIGHT INTO MANENBERG 
AVENUE,INTO GEORGE STREET,MANENBERG AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS:GEORGE STREET, 
INTO MANENBERG AVENUE,LEFT INTO DUINEFONTEIN ROAD,LEFT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, ALONG KLIPFONTEIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBAN ROAD MOWBRAY,RIGHT INTO 
MAIN ROAD M4,ALONG MAIN ROAD THROUGH OBSERVATORY,SALT RIVER,WOODSTOCK INTO 
SIR LOWRY ROAD,RIGHT INTO OSWALD PIROW,LEFT INTO TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY 
STATION CAPE TOWN SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT PASSENGERS ARE PICKED UP 
WITHIN A RADIUS OF 400M OF ANY TAXI RANK IN MANENBERG. 
603 CAPE TOWN - BONTEHEUWEL 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE TOWN, LEFT INTO 
OSWALD PIROW ROAD, RIGHT INTO HERTZOG BOULEVARD WHICH BECOMES EASTERN 
BOULEVARD, INTO N2, ALONG N2, LEFT INTO VANGUARD DRIVE, RIGHT INTO BLUEGUM 
STREET, RIGHT INTO BONTEHEUWEL AVENUE, ALONG BONTEHEUWEL AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 
JAKKELSVLEI AVENUE, BONTEHEUWEL AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO 
THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED UP IN BONTEHEUWEL. 
A1 CAPE TOWN - BONTEHEUWEL 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE TOWN, LEFT INTO 
OSWALD PIROW STREET, RIGHT INTO EASTERN BOULEVARD, INTO SETTLERS WAY WHICH 
BECOMES N2, ALONG N2, LEFT AT VANGUARD DRIVE, RIGHT INTO BLUEGUM STREET, 
RIGHT INTO KIAAT ROAD, LEFT INTO BONTEHEUWEL AVENUE, LEFT INTO JAKKALSVLEI 
ROAD BONTEHEUWEL AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS: RIGHT INTO HONEYSUCKLE ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO BLUEGUM STREET, LEFT INTO VANGUARD DRIVE, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, 
ALONG KLIPFONTEIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD 
MOWBRAY, ALONG MAIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES VICTORIA ROAD, INTO SIR LOWRY ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO OSWALD PIROW STREET, LEFT INTO TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY 
STATION CAPE TOWN SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED-UP 
IN BONTEHEUWEL. 
A2 CAPE TOWN - BONTEHEUWEL 
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--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE TOWN, RIGHT INTO 
OSWALD PIROW STREET, LEFT INTO SIR LOWRY ROAD, INTO VICTORIA ROAD WHICH 
BECOMES MAIN ROAD, LEFT ONTO SETTLERS WAY, LEFT ONTO BLACK RIVER PARK WAY, 
LEFT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, ALONG KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, LEFT INTO VANGUARD 
DRIVE, RIGHT INTO BLUEGUM STREET, RIGHT INTO BONTEHEUWEL AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 
JAKKALSVLEI ROAD BONTEHEUWEL AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS: LEFT INTO VANGUARD 
DRIVE, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN, RIGHT INTO BLACK RIVER PARK WAY, ONTO M5, 
LEFT ONTO N2, LEFT ONTO MOWBRAY OFF-RAMP, RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD WHICH 
BECOMES VICTORIA ROAD, INTO SIR LOWRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO OSWALD PIROW STREET, 
LEFT INTO TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE TOWN SUBJECT TO THE 
CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED-UP IN BONTEHEUWEL. 
C63 CAPE TOWN - HEIDEVELD 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE TOWN, LEFT INTO 
OSWALD PIROW STREET, RIGHT INTO EASTERN BOULEVARD, INTO SETTLERS WAY, LEFT 
AT ATHLONE POWER STATION OFF-RAMP, INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, LEFT INTO 
KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, LEFT INTO CALENDULA STREET, RIGHT INTO DR ABDURAGHMAN 
AVENUE, INTO CORNFLOWER STREET, INTO BLOSSOM STREET, LEFT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, ALONG KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO HEIDEVELD 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO ASCENSION ROAD, ACROSS DUINEFONTEIN ROAD, INTO BAMBOES 
STREET, RIGHT INTO LAINGSBURG ROAD, LEFT INTO JONKERSHOEK ROAD HEIDEVELD 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS 
ARE PICKED UP WITHIN A 400M RADIUS OF ANY RANK IN HEIDEVELD. 
C64 CAPE TOWN - BRIDGETOWN 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE TOWN,LEFT INTO 
OSWALD PIROW STREET,RIGHT INTO EASTERN BOULEVARD,INTO SETTLERS WAY,LEFT AT 
ATHLONE POWER STATION OFF-RAMP,INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE,LEFT INTO ELAND STREET, 
RIGHT INTO PROTEA STREET,LEFT INTO DR ABDURAGHMAN AVENUE,RIGHT INTO CROSS 
STREET,LEFT INTO SPRINGBOK STREET,LEFT INTO HICKORY STREET,RIGHT INTO DR 
ABDURAGHMAN AVENUE, INTO CORNFLOWER STREET,INTO BLOSSOM STREET,INTO 
KLIPFONTEIN STREET TO BRIDGETOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO 
THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED UP WITHIN A RADIUS OF 400M AT 
ANY TAXI RANK IN BRIDGETOWN. 
C65 CAPE TOWN - BRIDGETOWN 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE TOWN,LEFT INTO 
OSWALD PIROW STREET, RIGHT INTO EASTERN BOULEVARD,INTO SETTLERS WAY,LEFT AT 
ATHLONE POWER STATION OFF-RAMP,INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE,LEFT INTO ELAND STREET, 
RIGHT INTO PROTEA STREET,LEFT INTO DR ABDURAGHMAN AVENUE,RIGHT INTO CROSS 
STREET,LEFT INTO SPRINGBOK STREET,LEFT INTO HICKORY STREET,RIGHT INTO DR 
ABDURAGHMAN AVENUE,INTO CORNFLOWER STREET,INTO BLOSSOM STREET,INTO 
KLIFONTEIN STREET TO BRIDGETOWN AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS:LEFT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD,LEFT INTO VANGUARD DRIVE,LEFT ONTO N2,INTO DE WALL DRIVE,INTO EASTERN 
BOULEVARD,LEFT INTO OSWALD PIROW STREET,RIGHT INTO TOP DECK CAPE TOWN 
RAILWAY STATION CAPE TOWN SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE 
PIUP WITHIN A RADIUS OF 400M AT ANY TAXI RANK IN BRIDGETOWN. 
 
OP.8358236. (2) HENDRICKS EDWARD JAMES E.J ID NO 7310035180088. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 09 OVAL NORTH, BEACON VALLEY, MITCHELLS PLAIN, 7785 C/O HEIDEVELD & CATHKIN TAXI 
ASSO. 28 BAMBOEBERG ROAD, HEIDEVELD, 7764. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1845048/1 
FROM HENDRICKS EDWARD JAMES E.J (16 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: WYNBERG).  (5) 1 X 16 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1845048/1 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
23 HEIDEVELD - MOWBRAY 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT JONKERSHOEK ROAD HEIDEVELD, RIGHT INTO LAINGSBURG ROAD, 
LEFT INTO ASCENTION ROAD, LEFT INTO DUINEFONTEIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, ALONG KLIPFONTEIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBAN ROAD TO TAXI 
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RANK AT MOWBRAY RAILWAY STATION MOWBRAY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
213 HEIDEVELD - MOWBRAY 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT HEIDEVELD RAILWAY STATION, DOWN JONKERSHOEK ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO LAINGSBURG ROAD, LEFT INTO BAMBOES ROAD, INTO ASCENTION ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO HEIDEVELD ROAD, LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO BLOSSOM ROAD, INTO CORNFLOWER ROAD, INTO DR ABDURAHMAN ROAD, 
LEFT INTO CALENDULLA ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBAN 
ROAD, INTO ST PETERS ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT MOWBRAY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED UP IN BLOSSOM 
STREET, IN CORNFLOWER STREET, DR ABDURAHMAN AVENUE, HICKORY STREET AND 
SPRINGBOK. 
 
OP.8358237. (2) PALMER ZAIDA Z ID NO 8911230103087. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 21 
HONEYSIDE ROAD, BELTHORN ESTATE, ATHLONE, 7780 C/O HEIDEVELD & CATHKIN TAXI ASSO. 28 
BAMBOEBERG ROAD, HEIDEVELD, 7764. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1811014/1 FROM 
PALMER ZAIDA Z (14 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: WYNBERG).  (5) 1 X 14 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1811014/1 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
23 HEIDEVELD - MOWBRAY 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT JONKERSHOEK ROAD HEIDEVELD, RIGHT INTO LAINGSBURG ROAD, 
LEFT INTO ASCENTION ROAD, LEFT INTO DUINEFONTEIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, ALONG KLIPFONTEIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBAN ROAD TO TAXI 
RANK AT MOWBRAY RAILWAY STATION MOWBRAY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
213 HEIDEVELD - MOWBRAY 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT HEIDEVELD RAILWAY STATION, DOWN JONKERSHOEK ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO LAINGSBURG ROAD, LEFT INTO BAMBOES ROAD, INTO ASCENTION ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO HEIDEVELD ROAD, LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO BLOSSOM ROAD, INTO CORNFLOWER ROAD, INTO DR ABDURAHMAN ROAD, 
LEFT INTO CALENDULLA ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBAN 
ROAD, INTO ST PETERS ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT MOWBRAY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED UP IN BLOSSOM 
STREET, IN CORNFLOWER STREET, DR ABDURAHMAN AVENUE, HICKORY STREET AND 
SPRINGBOK. 
 
OP.8358240. (2) ARENDSE MOGAMAT SARADIER MS ID NO 4408215071086. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 32 WINTERBERG ROAD, HEIDEVELD, CAPE TOWN, 7764 C/O HEIDEVELD & CATHKIN 
TAXI ASSO. 28 BAMBOEBERG ROAD, HEIDEVELD, 7764. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1694688/7 FROM ARENDSE MOGAMAT SARADIER MS (13 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: WYNBERG).  (5) 1 X 
13 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1694688/7 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
23 HEIDEVELD - MOWBRAY 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT JONKERSHOEK ROAD HEIDEVELD, RIGHT INTO LAINGSBURG ROAD, 
LEFT INTO ASCENTION ROAD, LEFT INTO DUINEFONTEIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, ALONG KLIPFONTEIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBAN ROAD TO TAXI 
RANK AT MOWBRAY RAILWAY STATION MOWBRAY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
213 HEIDEVELD - MOWBRAY 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT HEIDEVELD RAILWAY STATION, DOWN JONKERSHOEK ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO LAINGSBURG ROAD, LEFT INTO BAMBOES ROAD, INTO ASCENTION ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO HEIDEVELD ROAD, LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO BLOSSOM ROAD, INTO CORNFLOWER ROAD, INTO DR ABDURAHMAN ROAD, 
LEFT INTO CALENDULLA ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBAN 
ROAD, INTO ST PETERS ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT MOWBRAY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED UP IN BLOSSOM 
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STREET, IN CORNFLOWER STREET, DR ABDURAHMAN AVENUE, HICKORY STREET AND 
SPRINGBOK 
 
OP.8358241. (2) VUMAZONKE AYANDA SAGACIOUS AS ID NO 6804125857085. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 6183 LOOKSMART NGUDLE, SAMORA MACHEL, PHILIPPI, 7785 C/O HEIDEVELD & 
CATHKIN TAXI ASSO. 28 BAMBOEBERG ROAD, HEIDEVELD, 7764. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT 
NO. 1675403/4 FROM VUMAZONKE AYANDA SAGACIOUS AS (14 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: WYNBERG).  
(5) 1 X 14 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1675403/4 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
23 HEIDEVELD - MOWBRAY 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT JONKERSHOEK ROAD HEIDEVELD, RIGHT INTO LAINGSBURG ROAD, 
LEFT INTO ASCENTION ROAD, LEFT INTO DUINEFONTEIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, ALONG KLIPFONTEIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBAN ROAD TO TAXI 
RANK AT MOWBRAY RAILWAY STATION MOWBRAY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
213 HEIDEVELD - MOWBRAY 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT HEIDEVELD RAILWAY STATION, DOWN JONKERSHOEK ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO LAINGSBURG ROAD, LEFT INTO BAMBOES ROAD, INTO ASCENTION ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO HEIDEVELD ROAD, LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO BLOSSOM ROAD, INTO CORNFLOWER ROAD, INTO DR ABDURAHMAN ROAD, 
LEFT INTO CALENDULLA ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBAN 
ROAD, INTO ST PETERS ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT MOWBRAY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED UP IN BLOSSOM 
STREET, IN CORNFLOWER STREET, DR ABDURAHMAN AVENUE, HICKORY STREET AND 
SPRINGBOK. 
 
OP.8358255. (2) SLEE ARTHUR ABRAHAM DAVID AAD ID NO 5609275172081. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: PIONIERSTRAAT 57, SONEIKE, KUILSRIVIER, 7580. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
---------------------- 
E36 DELFT SOUTH - CAPE TOWN 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MANGO STREET DELFT SOUTH, RIGHT INTO DELFT MAIN ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO R300, ONTO N2 TOWARDS CAPE TOWN, LEFT AT 
MOWBRAY OFF-RAMP, RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD MOWBRAY, ALONG MAIN ROAD WHICH 
BECOMES VICTORIA ROAD, WHICH BECOMES SIR LOWRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO OSWALD 
PIROW STREET, LEFT ONTO TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE TOWN AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358281. (2) MTELEKISO HOWARD MBUYISELI HM ID NO 5504215417086. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: V8 MQUBELANI STREET, MFULENI, BLACKHEATH, 7100. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, 
PERMIT NO. 1855205/0 FROM MTELEKISO HOWARD MBUYISELI HM (22 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: 
KUILSRIVIER).  (5) 1 X 22 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1855205/0 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
--------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
E55 MFULENI - UMTATA 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MFULENI, INTO MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER WAY, LEFT 
INTO ROTTERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG 
N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO UMTATA WHICH BECOMES MAIN 
ROAD UMTATA, TO TAXI RANK IN MAIN ROAD UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
E56 MFULENI - MACLEAR 
--------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MFULENI, INTO MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER WAY, LEFT 
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INTO ROTTERDAM ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG 
N1 TO HANOVER, RIGHT INTO R56, ALONG R56 TO TAXI RANK IN MACLEAR AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E57 MFULENI - PORT ELIZABETH 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MFULENI, INTO MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO EERSTE RIVER WAY, 
LEFT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 TO PORT ELIZABETH, LEFT INTO IBHAYI, OVER UITENHAGE 
ROAD, INTO NTSHEKISA ROAD, LEFT INTO NORBONGO ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT NJOLI 
SQUARE PORT ELIZABETH AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P95 MFULENI - GATYANA 
---------------------- 
FROM MFULENI TAXI RANK IN EERSTE RIVER THEN LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD RIGHT 
ONTO R300 ONTO N1 ALONG GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN PASS 
THROUGH TURN LEFT OVER THE BRIDGE INTO COFIMVABA RIGHT INTO TSOMO ALONG 
NGQAMAKHWE, NDABKAZI, GCUMA, IDUTYWA UNTIL GATYANA AND RETURN TO THE SAME 
PLACE. 
Q78 MFULENI - IDUTYWA 
---------------------- 
FROM MFULENI TAXI RANK IN MAIN ROAD LEFT INTO EERSTERIVER WAY LEFT INTO 
ROTTERDAM ROAD LEFT INTO MIDDLE ROAD RIGHT ONTO R300 ONTO N1 ALONG INTO 
BEAUFORT WEST RIGHT ONTO R61, COFIMVABA TURN RIGHT TO TSOMO, MGQAMAKWE, 
BUTTERWORTH, IDUTYWA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T84 MFULENI - WILLOWVALE 
-------------------------- 
FROM MFULENI PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, SITUATED C/O MFULENI MAIN ROAD 
AND NQUBELANI ROAD, RIGHT INTO MFULENI MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER 
WAY, LEFT INTO FAURE - KLIPFONTEIN ROAD,LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO 
THE R300, ONTO THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61 
COFIMVABA, TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, NGQAMAKWE, BUTTERWORTH, IDUTYWA, TURN 
RIGHT R410 GATYANE, SHUNSHINE RAND WILLOWVALE AND RETURN. 
T83 MFULENI - EAST LONDON 
--------------------------- 
FROM MFULENI PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, SITUATED C/O MFULENI MAIN ROAD 
AND NQUBELANI ROAD, RIGHT INTO MFULENI MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER 
WAY, LEFT INTO FAURE - KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, LEFT INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO 
THE R300, ONTO THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61 
TOWARDS GRAAFF - REINET, TURN RIGHT INTO PORT ELIZABETH, THROUGH 
JANSENVILLE, SOMERSET EAST, ADELAIDE, ALICE, FORT BEAUFORT, MADALA, KING 
WILLIAMS TOWN, BISHO, MDANTSHANE, EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
M56 MFULENI - TSOLO 
--------------------- 
FROM MFULENI VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, LEEU-GAMKA, 
BEAUFORT-WEST, THREE SISTERS, RICHMOND, MIDDLEBURG, STEYNSBURG, MOLTENO, 
DORDRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, MACLEAR TO REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICAS/TRANSKEI 
BORDER AT TSOLO AND RETURN: SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PERSONS MAY BE 
PICKED UP ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY AFTER LEAVING MFULENI AND ON THE RETURN 
JOURNEY NO PERSONS MAY BE SET DOWN BEFORE REACHING MFULENI. 
 
OP.8358299. (2) NKUZO LAMWELL MALIBONGWE LM ID NO 7401046643089. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 4165 JAMA STREET, EXT 5, MFULENI, 7100. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINBUS TAXI SERVICE 
----------------------- 
409 KHAYELITSHA - MFULENI 
---------------------------- 
FROM SITE C KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD TOWARDS ROBOT AT MEW WAY 
AND LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT INTO OU KAAPSE VLAKTE ROAD, 
LEFT INTO EERSTE RIVER WAY, LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TO MFULENI TAXI RANK 
MFULENI AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
L80  KHAYELITSHA - WILLOWVALE 
----------------------------- 
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FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO 
MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, INTO DONKIN 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO ABERDEEN, 
LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF REINET, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, 
COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMAKHWE, BUTTERWORTH, IDUTYWA STRAIGHT TO WILLOWVALE 
AND RETURN. 
537 KHAYELITSHA - EAST LONDON 
------------------------------- 
FROM THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT 
ONTO N2, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG N1 UNTIL BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO 
R61, ALONG R61 TOWARDS GRAAFF REINETTE, TURN RIGHT TO PORT ELIZABETH, 
THROUGH JANSENVILLE, SOMERSET EAST, ADELAIDE, FORT BEAUFORT, MADALA, ALICE, 
KING WILLIAMS TOWN TO EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
C38 KHAYELITSHA - QUEENSTOWN 
------------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, INTO 
DONKIN STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO 
ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF REINET, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, 
RIGHT INTO ROBERTSON ROAD, RIGHT INTO CALDERWOOD STREET TO TAXI RANK IN 
CALDERWOOD STREET QUEENSTOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
F55 KHAYELITSHA - KING WILLIAMSTOWN 
------------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN KHAYELITSHA, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
L79 KHAYELITSHA - LADY FRERE 
--------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO 
MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST INTO DONKIN 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO ABERDEEN, 
LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAF REINET, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, STRAIGHT 
TO LADY FRERE AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
E9 KHAYELITSHA - EAST LONDON 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN KHAYELITSHA, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 TO KING WILLIAMS TOWN, ALONG N2 TO 
THE AMALINDA OFF-RAMP IN EAST LONDON, PROCEED ALONG THE OFF-RAMP TO THE 
STOP STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD AND PROCEED ALONG VOORTREKKER 
ROAD WHICH BECOMES AMALINDA MAIN ROAD TO THE FRERE HOSPITAL, TURN RIGHT 
INTO LENNOX ROAD AND PROCEED TO THE 4 WAY STOP AT THE ORIENTAL PLAZA, 
PROCEED ALONG MILNER ROAD TO THE STOP STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ST. JOHN'S 
ROAD TO THE ROBOT, THEN TURN LEFT INTO NORTH WEST EXPRESS WAY, PROCEED 
ALONG NORTH WEST EXPRESS WAY WHICH BECOMES BUFFALO STREET, TURN INTO EAST 
LONDON TAXI CITY RANK AND RETURN. 
E98 KHAYELITSHA - UMTATA 
---------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, INTO 
DONKIN STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO 
ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF REINET, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, 
RIGHT INTO ROBERTSON ROAD, RIGHT INTO CALDERWOOD STREET TO TAXI RANK IN 
CALDERWOOD STREET QUEENSTOWN, INTO R61 TO TAXI RANK IN UMTATA AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
O60 KHAYELITSHA - MDANTSANE 
---------------------------- 
FROM KHAYELITSHA LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 ALONG N1 
TO BEAUFORT WEST RIGHT ONTO R61 TO ABERDEEN, RIGHT ONTO R63 TO 
KEISKAMMAHOEK, PROCEED ALONG R352 TO TANDALA, LEFT ONTO N2 TO KING WILLIAMS 
TOWN, RIGHT INTO WELLINGTON STREET TO TAXI RANK IN KING WILLIAMS TOWN, 
MDANTSANE AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
O61   KHAYELITSHA - MDANTSANE 
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------------------------------- 
FROM KHAYELITSHA LEFT INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT ONTO N2, PAST SOMERSET WEST, 
GRABOUW, CALEDON, SWELLENDAM, RIVERSDALE, GEORGE, KNYSNA, HUMANSDORP, PORT 
ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN TO FISH RIVER NEAR PEDDIE AND RAY TO KING WILLIAMS 
TOWN MDANTSANE AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
E97 KHAYELITSHA - MDANTSANE 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN KHAYELITSHA, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, RIGHT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 TO PORT ELIZABETH, INTO R72, ALONG 
R72 TO TAXI RANK IN MDANTSANE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO 
THE CONDITION THAT ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED -UP 
AFTER LEAVING KHAYELITSHA AND ON THE RETURN JOURNEY NO PASSENGERS ARE 
DROPPED-OFF BEFORE REACHING KHAYELITSHA. 
M51    KHAYELITSHA - MATATIELE 
------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO 
MEW-WAY, LEFT ONTO R300, ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, INTO DONKIN 
STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61 TO ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 
TO GRAAF REINET, LEFT ONTO N10 TO MIDDELBURG, LEFT ONTO R58 TO STEYNSBURG, 
MOLTENO, DORDRECHT, ELLIOT, INDWE, MACLAER, MOUNT FLETCHER STRAIGHT TO 
MATATIELE AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
E20 KHAYELITSHA - TSOLO 
------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE TREK GARAGE KHAYELITSHA, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO N2, ALONG N2, LEFT ONTO R300 TOWARDS N1, ONTO N1, 
ALONG N1 TO RICHMOND, RIGHT ONTO R398, ALONG R398 TO MIDDELBURG, ONTO R56, 
ALONG R56 TO INDWE, RIGHT ONTO R396, ALONG R396 TO TAXI RANK AT TSOLO AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
F61 KHAYELITSHA - TELLE BRIDGE 
------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TREK GARAGE IN LANSDOWNE ROAD KHAYELITSHA, LEFT INTO MEW 
WAY, LEFT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 TO R300, ONTO R300 TO N1, ONTO N1 TO COLESBERG, 
RIGHT ONTO R58 TO LADY GREY, RIGHT ONTO R393 TO STERKSPRUIT ONTO PALMIET AT 
TELLE BRIDGE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
S37 KHAYELITSHA - EAST LONDON 
-------------------------------- 
FROM KHAYELITSHA , LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT INTO MEW WAY, LEFT ONTO 
N2 OFF-RAMP TO THE R300, ONTO THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, 
RIGHT INTO R61 TOWARDS GRAAF REINET, PEARSON THROUGH JANSENVILLE, SOMERSET 
EAST, ADELAIDE, ALICE, FORT BEAUFORT, MADALA, KING WILLIAMS TOWN, BISHO, 
MDANTSANE, EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358306. (2) CAKASAYO FETANISI F ID NO 5604295783082. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 1787 KWEPILE STREET, PHILLIPI, 7750. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
L68 SUBURBAN BLISS - ATHLONE 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK SITUATED AT SUBURBAN BLISS, LEFT INTO SYMPHONY ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO R300, RIGHT ONTO N2 ALONG N2, LEFT INTO 
BORCHARDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO NY108, INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, LEFT INTO 
OLD KLIPFONTEIN  ROAD TO INTERCHANGE ALONG THE RAILWAY STATION ATHLONE AND 
RETURN ALONG THE ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE 
LOADED IN DELFT & MAIN ROAD AFTER THE VEHICLE LEAVES SUBURBAN BLISS RANK. 
L69 SUBURBAN BLISS - MOWBRAY 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK SITUATED AT SUBURBAN BLISS, LEFT INTO SYMPHONY ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO R300, RIGHT ONTO N2, ALONG N2, LEFT INTO 
BORCHARDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO NY108, INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD ALONG 
KLIPFONTEIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBAN ROAD, INTO PETERS ROAD, MOWBRAY AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE 
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LOADED IN DELFT & MAIN ROAD AFTER THE VEHICLE LEAVE SUBURBAN BLISS RANK. 
L70 SUBURBAN BLISS - CAPE TOWN 
------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK SITUATED AT SUBURBAN BLISS LEFT INTO SYMPHONY ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT ONTO R300, RIGHT ONTO N2 ALL ALONG N2, LEFT INTO 
BORCHARDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO NY108, INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD ALONG 
KLIPFONTEIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBAN ROAD, MOWBRAY, RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD 
WHICH BECOMES VICTORIA ROAD, ALONG VICTORIA ROAD,  WHICH BECOMES SIR LOWRY 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO OSWALD PIROW ROAD, LEFT ONTO THE CAPE TOWN STATION DECK 
DROP OFF AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO 
PASSENGERS ARE LOADED IN DELFT & MAIN ROAD AFTER THE VEHICLE LEAVES 
SUBURBAN BLISS RANK. 
L71 SUBURBAN BLISS - CAPE TOWN 
------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK SITUATED AT SUBURBAN BLISS, LEFT INTO SYMPHONY ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO HINDLE ROAD, RIGHT INTO R300, RIGHT ONTO N2 WHICH BECOMES SETTLERS 
WAY, EASTERN BOULEVARD,LEFT INTO OSWALD PIROW ROAD, RIGHT ONTO THE CAPE 
TOWN STATION DECK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION 
THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE LOADED IN DELFT AND MAIN ROAD AFTER THE VECHICLE 
LEAVES  SURBURBAN BLISS RANK. 
V78 NYANGA - EAST LONDON 
------------------------- 
FROM NYANGA CENTRAL MINIBUS TAXI TERMINUS SITUATED AT THE CORNER OF EMMS 
DRIVE, RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, LEFT INTO GREAT 
DUTCH STREET, WHICH BECOMES NTLANGANO CRESCENT STRAIGHT INTO BORCHERDS 
QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT ONTO THE N2 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N2 TO GRABOUW, 
CALEDON, SWELLENDAM, RIVIERSONDEREND, MOSSEL BAY, GEORGE, KNYSNA, PORT 
ELIZABETH, PORT ALFRED, GRAHAMSTOWN, PEDDIE TO EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
V79 NYANGA - EAST LONDON 
------------------------- 
FROM NYANGA CENTRAL MINIBUS TAXI TERMINUS SITUATED AT THE CORNER OF EMMS 
DRIVE, RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, LEFT INTO GREAT 
DUTCH STREET, WHICH BECOMES NTLANGANO CRESCENT STRAIGHT INTO BORCHERDS 
QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT ONTO THE N2 TURN LEFT INTO R300 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
THE R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO THE N1 TOWARDS PAARL, WORCESTER, 
ASHTON, SWELLENDAM, HEIDELBERG, GEORGE, KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG BAY,PORT 
ELIZABETH, PORT ALFRED TO EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V80 NYANGA - MATATIELE 
------------------------ 
FROM NYANGA CENTRAL MINIBUS TAXI TERMINUS SITUATED AT THE CORNER OF EMMS 
DRIVE, RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, LEFT INTO GREAT 
DUTCH STREET, WHICH BECOMES NTLANGANO CRESCENT STRAIGHT INTO BORCHERDS 
QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT ONTO THE N2 TURN LEFT INTO R300 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
THE R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO THE N1 TOWARDS PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, GRAAFF-REINET, MIDDLEBURG, STEYNSBERG, 
MOLTENO, DORDRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO 
MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V81 NYANGA - MATATIELE 
------------------------ 
FROM NYANGA CENTRAL MINIBUS TAXI TERMINUS SITUATED AT THE CORNER OF EMMS 
DRIVE, RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, LEFT INTO GREAT 
DUTCH STREET, WHICH BECOMES NTLANGANO CRESCENT STRAIGHT INTO BORCHERDS 
QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT ONTO THE N2 TURN LEFT INTO R300 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
THE R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO THE N1 TOWARDS PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, GRAAFF-REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, 
QUEENSTOWN, LADY FRERE, CALLA, ELLIOT, UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO 
MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V82 NYANGA - KEISKAMMAHOEK 
---------------------------- 
FROM NYANGA CENTRAL MINIBUS TAXI TERMINUS SITUATED AT THE CORNER OF EMMS 
DRIVE, RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, LEFT INTO GREAT 
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DUTCH STREET, WHICH BECOMES NTLANGANO CRESCENT STRAIGHT INTO BORCHERDS 
QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT ONTO THE N2 TURN LEFT INTO R300 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
THE R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO THE N1 TOWARDS PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, GRAAFF-REINET, PEARSTON, COOKHOUSE, 
FORT BEAUFORT, ALICE, PEDDIE TO KEISKAMMAHOEK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
V83 NYANGA - CALA 
------------------- 
FROM NYANGA CENTRAL MINIBUS TAXI TERMINUS SITUATED AT THE CORNER OF EMMS 
DRIVE, RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, LEFT INTO GREAT 
DUTCH STREET, WHICH BECOMES NTLANGANO CRESCENT STRAIGHT INTO BORCHERDS 
QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT ONTO THE N2 TURN LEFT INTO R300 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
THE R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO THE N1 TOWARDS PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, GRAAFF-REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, 
QUEENSTOWN, LADY FRERE TO CALA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V84 NYANGA - UMTATA 
-------------------- 
FROM NYANGA CENTRAL MINIBUS TAXI TERMINUS SITUATED AT THE CORNER OF EMMS 
DRIVE, RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, LEFT INTO GREAT 
DUTCH STREET, WHICH BECOMES NTLANGANO CRESCENT STRAIGHT INTO BORCHERDS 
QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT ONTO THE N2 TURN LEFT INTO R300 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
THE R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO THE N1 TOWARDS PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, GRAAFF-REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, 
QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMAKWE, BUTTERWORTH, CENTANE, IDUTYWA, 
ELLIOTSDALE, MQANDULI TO UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V85 NYANGA - WILLOWVALE 
------------------------ 
FROM NYANGA CENTRAL MINIBUS TAXI TERMINUS SITUATED AT THE CORNER OF EMMS 
DRIVE, RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, LEFT INTO GREAT 
DUTCH STREET, WHICH BECOMES NTLANGANO CRESCENT STRAIGHT INTO BORCHERDS 
QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT ONTO THE N2 TURN LEFT INTO R300 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
THE R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO THE N1 TOWARDS PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, GRAAFF-REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, 
QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMAKWE, BUTTERWORTH, CENTANE TO WILLOWVALE 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V86 NYANGA - UMTATA 
------------------- 
FROM NYANGA CENTRAL MINIBUS TAXI TERMINUS SITUATED AT THE CORNER OF EMMS 
DRIVE, RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, LEFT INTO GREAT 
DUTCH STREET, WHICH BECOMES NTLANGANO CRESCENT STRAIGHT INTO BORCHERDS 
QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT ONTO THE N2 TURN LEFT INTO R300 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
THE R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO THE N1 TOWARDS PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, GRAAFF-REINET, MIDDLEBURG, STEYNSBURG, 
THREE SISTERS, HANOVER, COLESBURG, BURGERSDORP, ALIWAL NORTH, STERKSPRUIT, 
CRADOCK, SADA, QUEENSTOWN, LADY FRERE, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, ENGCOBO, 
DORDRECHT, INDWE, UGIE, MACLEAR, TSOLO, QUMBU, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FLETCHER, 
MATATIELE, KOKSTAD, PEARSTON, ADELAIDE, FORT BEAUFORT, ALICE, PEDDIE, KING 
WILLIAMS TOWN, EAST LONDON, BUTTERWORTH, CENTANE, IDUTYWA, WILLOWVALE TO 
UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V87 NYANGA - TELLE BRIDGE 
--------------------------- 
FROM NYANGA CENTRAL MINIBUS TAXI TERMINUS SITUATED AT THE CORNER OF EMMS 
DRIVE, RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, LEFT INTO GREAT 
DUTCH STREET, WHICH BECOMES NTLANGANO CRESCENT STRAIGHT INTO BORCHERDS 
QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT ONTO THE N2 TURN LEFT INTO R300 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
THE R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO THE N1 TOWARDS PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, THREE SISTERS, RICHMOND, HANOVER, COLESBURG, 
VENTERSTAD, BURGERSDORP, ALIWAL NORTH, STERKSPRUIT TO TELLE BRIDGE AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V88 NYANGA - BHIZANA 
--------------------- 
FROM NYANGA CENTRAL MINIBUS TAXI TERMINUS SITUATED AT THE CORNER OF EMMS 
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DRIVE, RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, LEFT INTO GREAT 
DUTCH STREET, WHICH BECOMES NTLANGANO CRESCENT STRAIGHT INTO BORCHERDS 
QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT ONTO THE N2 TURN LEFT INTO R300 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
THE R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO THE N1 TOWARDS PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, GRAAFF-REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, 
QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, ENGCOBO, UMTATA, QUMBU, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FLETCHER, 
MOUNT AYLIFF TO BHIZANA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V51 NYANGA -  PORT ELIZABETH 
----------------------------- 
FROM NYANGA CENTRAL MINIBUS TAXI TERMINUS SITUATED AT THE CORNER OF EMMS 
DRIVE, RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, LEFT INTO GREAT 
DUTCH STREET, WHICH BECOMES NTLANGANO CRESCENT STRAIGHT INTO BORCHERDS 
QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT ONTO THE N2 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N2 TO 
RIVIERSONDEREND, SWELLENDAM, HEIDELBERG, RIVERSDALE, GEORGE, KNYSNA, 
PLETTENBERG BAY TO PORT ELIZABETH AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
C60 NYANGA - MATATIELE 
------------------------ 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDDATU DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2), LEFT ONTO R300, 
RIGHT ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO HANOVER, LEFT ONTO N10 TO MIDDELBURG, LEFT ONTO 
R58 TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
S91 NYANGA - TSOLO 
------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD LEFT INTO SETTLERS WAY ONTO N2, LEFT 
ONTO R300 RIGHT ONTO N1 ALONG THE N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT ONTO R61 LEFT 
ONTO N9 TO GRAAFF REINET ALONG N9 TO MIDDELBURG RIGHT AT R56 TO STEYNSBURG 
ALONG R56 TO INDWE VIA MACLEAR ALONG R56 TO TSOLO AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
A53 NYANGA - UMTATA 
--------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDDATU DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2), LEFT ONTO R300, 
RIGHT ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT ONTO R61, ALONG R61 TO 
ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAF-REINET, RIGHT ONTO R61 TO TAXI RANK IN 
UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
A54 NYANGA - TELLE BRIDGE 
------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDDATU DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2), LEFT ONTO R300, 
RIGHT ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO COLESBERG, RIGHT ONTO R58 TO LADY GREY, RIGHT 
ONTO R393 TO STERKSPRUIT ONTO PALMIET AT TELLE BRIDGE AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
T34 NYANGA - EAST LONDON 
-------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO NTLANGANO 
CRESCENT, INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2) ALONG N2 
TO PORT ELIZABETH INTO GRAHAMSTOWN SETTLERS WAY, BACK TO N2 ALONG N2 INTO 
PEDDIE INTO KING WILLIAMS TOWN INTO MDANTSANE INTO EAST LONDON AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T33 NYANGA - PORT ELIZABETH 
----------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHADATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO NTLANGANO 
CRESCENT, INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2) VIA 
GRABOUW VIA CALEDON ALONG N2 INTO RIVIERSONDEREND INTO SWELLENDAM INTO 
RIVERSDALE VIA MOSSEL BAY BACK TO N2 VIA GEORGE BACK TO N2 INTO UITENHAGE 
TO PORT ELIZABETH AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T32 NYANGA - ELLIOTDALE (XHORHA) 
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--------------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO NTLANGANO 
CRESCENT, INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY, LEFT INTO 
N2, LEFT INTO R300, RIGHT INTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO 
R61, LEFT INTO N9 TO GRAAFF-REINET, RIGHT INTO N10 TO CRADOCK, FROM N10 
RIGHT INTO R61 TO TARKASTAD RIGHT INTO N6 TO QUEENSTOWN INTO CATHCART ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO R61 TO COFIMVABA RIGHT TO TSOMO INTO NGQAMKHWE TO NDABAKAZI LEFT 
INTO N2 TO BUTTERWORTH INTO IDUTYWA ALONG N2 RIGHT INTO VIEDGESVILLE INTO 
MQUANDULI TO ELLIOTDALE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T31 NYANGA - BHIZANA 
----------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO NTLANGANO 
CRESCENT, INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY, LEFT INTO 
N2, LEFT INTO R300, RIGHT INTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT  WEST, RIGHT INTO 
R61, LEFT INTO N9 TO GRAAFF-REINET, RIGHT INTO N10 TO CRADOCK, FROM N10 
RIGHT INTO R61 TO TARKASTAD RIGHT INTO N6 TO QUEENSTOWN INTO CATHCART ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO UMTATA, LEFT INTO N2 TO MOUNT AYLIFF RIGHT 
INTO R61 TO BHIZANA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T27 NYANGA - TSOLO 
-------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO NTLANGANO 
CRESCENT, INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY, LEFT INTO 
N2, LEFT INTO R300, RIGHT INTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO 
R61, LEFT INTO N9 TO GRAAFF - REINET ALONG N9 TO MIDDLEBURG, LEFT INTO R56 
TO STEYNSBURG INTO MOLTENO, INTO DODRECHT, INTO INDWE INTO UGIE INTO MCLEAR 
TO TSOLO AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T28 NYANGA - LUSIKISIKI 
------------------------ 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO NTLANGANO 
CRESCENT, INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY, LEFT INTO 
N2, LEFT INTO R300, RIGHT INTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO 
R61, LEFT INTO N9 TO GRAAFF - REINET, RIGHT INTO N10 TO CRADOCK, FROM N10 
RIGHT INTO R61 TO TARKASTAD RIGHT INTO N6 TO QUEENSTOWN INTO CATHCART RIGHT 
INTO COFIMVABA INTO ENGCOBO INTO UMTATA, LEFT INTO N2 TO QUMBU, INTO MOUNT 
AYLIFF, MOUNT FLETCHER INTO FLAGSTAFF TO LUSIKISIKI AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
T29 NYANGA - PORT ST. JOHNS 
---------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO NTLANGANO 
CRESCENT, INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY, LEFT INTO 
N2, LEFT INTO R300, RIGHT INTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO 
R61, LEFT INTO N9 TO GRAAFF - REINET, RIGHT INTO N10 TO CRADOCK, FROM N10 
RIGHT INTO R61 TO TARKASTAD RIGHT INTO N6 TO QUEENSTOWN INTO CATHCART ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO R61 TO COFIMVABA INTO ENGCOBO INTO UMTATA INTO BANDINGVILLE INTO 
LIBODE VIA NTLAZA TO PORT ST. JOHNS AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T30 NYANGA - COFFEE BAY 
------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO NTLANGANO 
CRESCENT, INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY, LEFT INTO 
N2, LEFT INTO R300, RIGHT INTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO 
R61, LEFT INTO N9 TO GRAAFF - REINET, RIGHT INTO N10 TO CRADOCK, FROM N10 
RIGHT INTO R61 TO TARKASTAD RIGHT INTO N6 TO QUEENSTOWN INTO CATHCART ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO COFIMVABA, INTO ENGCOBO INTO UMTATA LEFT INTO N2 LEFT INTO 
VIEDGERSVILLE ROAD TO MQUANDULI TO COFFI BAY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
A56 NYANGA - EAST LONDON 
------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDDATU DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2), ALONG N2 TO EAST 
LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
A55 NYANGA - KING WILLIAMSTOWN 
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-------------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDDATU DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2), LEFT ONTO R300, 
RIGHT ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT ONTO R61, ALONG R61 TO 
ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAF-REINET, RIGHT ONTO R63 TO KEISKAMMAHOEK, 
PROCEED ALONG R352 TO TANDALA, LEFT ONTO N2 TO KING WILLIAMS TOWN, RIGHT 
INTO WELLINGTON STREET TO TAXI RANK IN KING WILLIAMS TOWN AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358313. (2) NONTIYA BONGANI B ID NO 7612145794082. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: E 24 DEPROUCH PARK, PHILLIPI, 7750. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
STAFF SERVICE 
-------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCE SITUATED IN 
KHAYELITSHA, NYANGA, DELFT, WESBANK, BLOEKOMBOS, WALLACEDENE TO THEIR PLACE 
OF EMPLOYMENT NAMELY TSIKHWAMA MANUFACTURING AND THE BUCTHER SHOP AND GRILL 
SITUATED IN CENTURY CITY AND WATERFRONT AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
------------ 
MORNING:  05H00  - 07H00 
AFTERNOON:16H45  - 19H00 
EVENING:  23H00  - 02H00 
 
OP.8358316. (2) MAQWAZIMA NV N V ID NO 7712180403084. (3) DISTRICT: WORCESTER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 198 MBUTHO STREET, ZWELITEMBA, WORCESTER, 6850. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
992 ZWELENTEMBA - WORCESTER 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT ZWELENTEMBA, INTO POLLET DRIVE, LEFT INTO HIGH STREET, 
LEFT INTO GREY STREET, RIGHT INTO RUSSELL STREET, LEFT INTO PORTER STREET, 
LEFT INTO DURBAN STREET, RIGHT INTO GREY STREET TO TAXI RANK AT MUNNIKS 
ENGINE CENTRE WORCESTER AND RETURN VIA DURBAN STREET, LEFT INTO VAN 
RIEBEECK STREET, RIGHT INTO HIGH STREET, RIGHT INTO POLLET DRIVE, LEFT INTO 
MAYINJANA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO NDZITSHE ROAD, RIGHT INTO FULANG STREET, RIGHT 
INTO MAKOALA ROAD, RIGHT INTO THEOHA AVENUE TO RANK AT ZWELENTEMBA. 
H65 RAWSONVILLE - SLANGHOEK 
---------------------------- 
FROM RAWSONVILLE POST OFFICE INTO RIEBEECK STREET LEFT ONTO THE DR1398 
ROUTE CROSS THE OLD N1 TO SLANGHOEK AND RETURN. 
H66 RAWSONVILLE - VOORSORG - LOUWSHOEK 
-------------------------------------- 
FROM RAWSONVILLE POST OFFICE CROSS INTO RIEBEECK STREET ONTO THE R43 
WORCESTER ROAD, RIGHT WITH DR1389 TO VOORSORG AND LOUWSHOEK AND RETURN. 
H68 RAWSONVILLE - WORCESTER 
--------------------------- 
FROM RAWSONVILLE POST OFFICE INTO RIEBEECK STREET TO WORCESTER WITH R43 
WHICH BECOMES DURBAN STREET RIGHT INTO GREY STREET TO TAXI RANK AT MUNNIKS 
ENGIN CENTRE, WORCESTER AND RETURN. 
972 WORCESTER - WORCESTER 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT MUNNIKENJIN CENTRE WORCESTER TO BLOCHS INTO DURBAN STREET 
TO OK BAZAARS INTO MAIN STREET INTO GREY STREET LEFT INTO ALLISTER ROAD 
STRAIGHT INTO WEST MINISTER STREET LEFT INTO EXCELSIOR ROAD RIGHT INTO 
FISCHER STREET RIGHT INTO MARK STREET RIGHT INTO DANIEL STREET LEFT INTO 
SPRINGVELD STREET LEFT NEETLING STREET LEFT INTO HUYSTEEN STREET RIGHT INTO 
VILJOEN STREET LEFT INTO HOOG STREET AND RETURN TO MUNNIKSENJIN CENTRE 
RETURN INTO DURBAN STREET DOWN INTO LE SEUER STREET RIGHT INTO SAMPSON 
STREET INTO VILLIERSDORP ROAD RIGHT INTO ALBATROS STREET LEFT INTO FISANT 
STREET RIGHT INTO ALBATROS STREET LEFT INTO VILLIERSDORP ROAD RIGHT INTO 
DURBAN STREET AND RETURN TO MUNNIKSENJIN CENTRE. 
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A87 WORCESTER - BELLVILLE 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TULBAGH STREET WORCESTER INTO TRAPPE STREET RIGHT INTO 
TRAPPE STREET TILL N1 INTERSECTION LEFT ONTO N1 ALONG N1 THROUGH THE TUNNEL 
TILL BELLVILLE/DURBANVILLE TURN OFF LEFT INTO INTO DURBAN ROAD ALONG DURBAN 
ROAD LEFT INTO STASIE ROAD TILL TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358318. (2) KLAAS SINDISWA VERONICA SV ID NO 6805140613080. (3) DISTRICT: WORCESTER. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 147 KATLAGTER STRRAT, AVAN PARK, WORCESTER, 6850. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 
1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
629 WORCESTER - WORCESTER 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MUNNIKS ENGINE CENTRE AT GREY STREET WORCESTER TO POINTS 
WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY OF WORCESTER AND RETURN TO MUNNIKS ENGINE CENTRE 
WORCESTER. 
992 ZWELENTEMBA - WORCESTER 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT ZWELENTEMBA, INTO POLLET DRIVE, LEFT INTO HIGH STREET, 
LEFT INTO GREY STREET, RIGHT INTO RUSSELL STREET, LEFT INTO PORTER STREET, 
LEFT INTO DURBAN STREET, RIGHT INTO GREY STREET TO TAXI RANK AT MUNNIKS 
ENGINE CENTRE WORCESTER AND RETURN VIA DURBAN STREET, LEFT INTO VAN 
RIEBEECK STREET, RIGHT INTO HIGH STREET, RIGHT INTO POLLET DRIVE, LEFT INTO 
MAYINJANA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO NDZITSHE ROAD, RIGHT INTO FULANG STREET, RIGHT 
INTO MAKOALA ROAD, RIGHT INTO THEOHA AVENUE TO RANK AT ZWELENTEMBA. 
C39 WORCESTER - QUEENSTOWN 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN TULBAGH STREET WORCESTER, RIGHT INTO TULBAGH STREET, LEFT 
INTO BARING STREET, LEFT INTO KERK STREET, LEFT INTO RIEBEECK STREET, RIGHT 
ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, IN DONKIN STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTEKKER 
STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF REINET, 
INTO KOLLEGE STREET TO CHURCH STREET GRAAFF REINET, RIGHT TO CALEDON 
STREET, ALONG R57, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO CRADOCK, INTO MORTIMER STREET 
CRADOCK, ALONG R32 TO COOKHOUSE, BACK ALONG R32 TO CRADOCK, THEN ALONG R61 
TO QUEENSTOWN, RIGHT INTO ROBERTSON ROAD, RIGHT INTO CALDERWOOD STREET TO 
TAXI RANK IN CALDERWOOD STREET QUEENSTOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
G29 GONIWE PARK VILLIERSDORP - WORCESTER 
----------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TELEPHONE BOOTH AT GONIWE PARK VILLIERSDORP RIGHT INTO 
MAMESILLA STREET LEFT INTO BUITEKANT STREET ALONG VILLIERSDORP ROAD (R43) 
ALONG MAIN ROAD 298 (OLD RAWSONVILLE ROAD ALONG DURBAN STREET RIGHT INTO 
LESUER STREET TILL TAXI RANK AT LESUEUR STREET WORCESTER AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
C48 WORCESTER - STERKSPRUIT 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN TULBAGH STREET WORCESTER, RIGHT INTO TULBAGH STREET, LEFT 
INTO BARING STREET, LEFT INTO KERK STREET, LEFT INTO RIEBEECK STREET, RIGHT 
ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO COLESBERG, RIGHT ONTO R58, ALONG R58 TO LADY GREY, 
INTO R605 TO TAXI RANK IN STERKSPRUIT AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
C42 WORCESTER - MOUNT FLETCHER 
-------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN TULBAGH STREET WORCESTER, RIGHT INTO TULBAGH STREET, LEFT 
INTO BARING STREET, LEFT INTO KERK STREET, LEFT INTO RIEBEECK STREET, RIGHT 
ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO HANOVER, RIGHT INTO R32 TO MIDDLEBURG, ALONG THE R56 
TO MACLEAR, RIGHT ON R396 TO TSOLO, LEFT ONTO N2 TO HARDING, RETURN ONTO N2 
TO KOKSTAD, ONTO R56 TO MOUNT FLETCHER AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
C43 WORCESTER - IDUTYWA 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN TULBAGH STREET WORCESTER, RIGHT INTO TULBAGH STREET, LEFT 
INTO BARING STREET, OVER KERK STREET, LEFT INTO HIGH STREET, RIGHT ONTO R60 
THROUGH ROBERTSON AND ASHTON, RIGHT TO SWELLENDAM, LEFT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 
TO COLCHESTER, RIGHT INTO R72 TO EAST LONDON, LEFT ONTO N2 TO IDUTYWA AND 
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RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
C44 WORCESTER - DORDRECHT 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN TULBAGH STREET WORCESTER, RIGHT INTO TULBAGH STREET, LEFT 
INTO BARING STREET, LEFT INTO KERK STREET, LEFT INTO RIEBEECK STREET, RIGHT 
ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, IN DONKIN STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTEKKER 
STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF REINET, 
INTO KOLLEGE STREET TO CHURCH STREET GRAAFF REINET, RIGHT TO CALEDON 
STREET, ALONG R57, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO CRADOCK, INTO MORTIMER STREET 
CRADOCK, ALONG R32 TO COOKHOUSE, LEFT ONTO R61 THROUGH TARKASTAD, LEFT INTO 
CATHCART ROAD, LEFT TO DORDRECHT TO TAXI RANK AT DORDRECHT AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
C45 WORCESTER - INDWE 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN TULBAGH STREET WORCESTER, RIGHT INTO TULBAGH STREET, LEFT 
INTO BARING STREET, LEFT INTO KERK STREET, LEFT INTO RIEBEECK STREET, RIGHT 
ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO HANOVER, RIGHT INTO R32 TO MIDDELBURG, INTO R56 TO 
LADY FRERE, INTO R396 TO TAXI RANK IN INDWE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
C46 WORCESTER - KING WILLIAMSTOWN 
----------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN TULBAGH STREET WORCESTER, RIGHT INTO TULBAGH STREET, LEFT 
INTO BARING STREET, OVER KERK STREET, LEFT INTO HIGH STREET, RIGHT ONTO R60 
THROUGH ROBERTSON AND ASHTON, RIGHT TO SWELLENDAM, LEFT ONTO N2, ALONG N2 
TO TAXI RANK IN KING WILLIAMSTOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
C47 WORCESTER - BUTTERWORTH 
----------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN TULBAGH STREET WORCESTER, RIGHT INTO TULBAGH STREET, LEFT 
INTO BARING STREET, LEFT INTO KERK STREET, LEFT INTO RIEBEECK STREET, RIGHT 
ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, IN DONKIN STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTEKKER 
STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF-REINET, 
ALONG R57 TO TAXI RANK IN WELLOW VALLEY STREET BUTTERWORTH AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
F5 WORCESTER - MDANTSANE 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN TULBAGH STREET WORCESTER, LEFT INTO TULBAGH STREET, RIGHT 
INTO BARING STREET, LEFT INTO KERK STREET, LEFT INTO RIEBEECK STREET, RIGHT 
ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61, ALONG R61 TOWARDS 
GRAAFF REINETTE, TURN RIGHT TO PPORT ELIZABETH, THROUGH JANSENVILLE, 
SOMERSET EAST, ADELAIDE, FORT BEAUFORT, MADALA, ALICE, KING WILLIAMS TOWN 
TO MDANTSANE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
E82 WORCESTER - UMTATA 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN TULBAGH STREET WORCESTER, LEFT INTO TULBAGH STREET, RIGHT 
INTO BARING STREET, LEFT INTO KERK STREET, LEFT INTO RIEBEECK STREET, RIGHT 
ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, IN DONKIN STREET, RIGHT INTO VOORTEKKER 
STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF REINET, 
INTO KOLLEGE STREET TO CHURCH STREET GRAAFF REINET, RIGHT TO CALEDON 
STREET, ALONG R57, THEN ALONG THE R61 TO CRADOCK, INTO MORTIMER STREET 
CRADOCK, ALONG R32 TO COOKHOUSE, BACK ALONG R32 TO CRADOCK, THEN ALONG R61 
TO QUEENSTOWN, RIGHT INTO ROBERTSON ROAD, RIGHT INTO CALDERWOOD STREET TO 
TAXI RANK IN CALDERWOOD STREET QUEENSTOWN, RIGHT INTO CATHCART ROAD, ALONG 
R61 TO TAXI RANK IN UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
H65 RAWSONVILLE - SLANGHOEK 
-------------------------------- 
FROM RAWSONVILLE POST OFFICE INTO RIEBEECK STREET LEFT ONTO THE DR1398 
ROUTE CROSS THE OLD N1 TO SLANGHOEK AND RETURN. 
H66 RAWSONVILLE - VOORSORG - LOUWSHOEK 
---------------------------------------- 
FROM RAWSONVILLE POST OFFICE CROSS INTO RIEBEECK STREET ONTO THE R43 
WORCESTER ROAD, RIGHT WITH DR1389 TO VOORSORG AND LOUWSHOEK AND RETURN. 
H67 RAWSONVILLE - GOUDINI 
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-------------------------- 
FROM RAWSONVILLE POST OFFICE CROSS INTO RIEBEECK STREET CROSS INTO OLD N1 
TILL MAIN ROAD 298 GOUDINI AND RETURN. 
H68 RAWSONVILLE - WORCESTER 
---------------------------- 
FROM RAWSONVILLE POST OFFICE INTO RIEBEECK STREET TO WORCESTER WITH R43 
WHICH BECOMES DURBAN STREET RIGHT INTO GREY STREET TO TAXI RANK AT MUNNIKS 
ENGIN CENTRE, WORCESTER AND RETURN. 
S10 WORCESTER - RAWSONVILLE 
--------------------------- 
FROM WORCESTER MUNNIKS ENGIN CENTRE TAXI RANK RIGHT INTO GREY STREET RIGHT 
INTO DURBAN STREET ONTO R43 TO TAXI RANK IN RIEBEECK STREET, RAWSONVILLE 
POST OFFICE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
R88 WORCESTER - DE WET 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT MUNNIK ENGIN CENTRE AT GREY STREET WORCESTER INTO 
ADDERLEY STREET RIGHT INTO HOOG STREET LEFT INTO N1 TILL DE WET AND RETURN 
LEFT CROSS N1 TURN LEFT CROSS THE BRIDGE AND SERVICE THE SURROUNDED FARMS 
OVERHEK FARMS AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE TO MUNNIK ENGIN CENTRE AT 
GREY STREET WORCESTER. 
R89 WORCESTER - NUY 
-------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT MUNNIKS ENJIN CENTRE AT GREY STREET RIGHT INTO DURBAN 
STREET, RIGHT INTO R60 TO NUY, LEFT INTO NUY FARMS AND RETURN  UNTIL YOU 
REACH OVERHEK, LEFT TO DE DOORNS FARMS INTO R43, RIGHT INTO DE DOORNS, GREY 
STREET, LEFT INTO DURBAN STREET AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358319. (2) MAQANDA MONDE M ID NO 6910195431089. (3) DISTRICT: WORCESTER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 475 TUSHA AVENUE, ZWELELHEMBA, WORCESTER, 6852. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 14 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
629 WORCESTER - WORCESTER 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN MUNNIKS ENGINE CENTRE AT GREY STREET WORCESTER TO POINTS 
WITHIN THE MUNICIPALITY OF WORCESTER AND RETURN TO MUNNIKS ENGINE CENTRE 
WORCESTER. 
 
OP.8358321. (2) ARIES DAANTJIE D ID NO 6205285109087. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
16 GLENWYN STREET, VOORBRUG, DELFT, 7100. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1848211/0 
FROM ARIES DAANTJIE D (9 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER).  (5) 1 X 9 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1848211/0 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
---------------------- 
CHARTER SERVICES 
---------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 16 GLENWYN STREET, VOORBRUG, DELFT TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
STAFF SERVICES 
----------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR PLACE OF RESIDENCES IN DELFT TO THEIR 
PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT ALPINE LOUNGE, PAROW INDUSTRIA AND RETURN. 
TIMETABLE 
--------- 
MORNING: 05H30 - 07H00 
AFTERNOON: 17H30 - 19H00 
 
OP.8358322. (2) HOZA MPUMELELO SAMSON SM ID NO 5110035690082. (3) DISTRICT: CALEDON. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: A1 SANTA PESSEEL, CALEDON, CALEDON, 7730. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1867195/0 FROM HOZA MPUMELELO SAMSON SM (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: CALEDON).  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1867195/0 
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ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
--------------------- 
CHARTER SERVICES 
------------------ 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT A1 SANTA PERSEEL, CALEDON TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF 
SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358324. (2) SIKULU V ID NO 6703015765087. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 31391 
JOKWE STREET, MAKAZA, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 13 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
---------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 20 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 31314 DYOKWE STREET, MAKHAZA, KHAYELITSHA TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358340. (2) MAGADENI TUMEKA T ID NO 8106061090087. (3) DISTRICT: PIKETBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 30 THANDO STREET, MIDDLEPOST, SALDANAH, 7395. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT 
NO. 519494/9 FROM MAGADENI TUMEKA T (14 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: PIKETBERG).  (5) 1 X 14 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 519494/9 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
737 MIDDELPOS SALDANHA - VREDENBURG 
----------------------------------- 
FROM MIDDELPOS TAXI RANK IN MURRAY STREET, MIDDELPOS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT IN 
SALDANHA, LEFT INTO VRAAGOM STREET, RIGHT INTO GOODHOPE STREET, LEFT INTO 
DIAZ ROAD PASS CARTOL, LEFT INTO SALDANHA ROAD, RIGHT INTO JACOB SADIES 
STREET TO VREDENBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
738 MIDDELPOS SALDANHA - SALDANHA 
--------------------------------- 
FROM MIDDELPOS TAXI RANK IN MURRAY STREET INFOARMAL SETTLEMENT IN SALDANHA, 
LEFT INTO VRAAGOM STREET, RIGHT INTO GOODHOPE STREET, LEFT INTO DIAZ STREET 
PASS CARTOL, RIGHT INTO SALDANHA ROAD TILL SOUTHERN SEAS AND SEA HARVEST 
SALDANHA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
739 MIDDELPOS SALDANHA - SALDANHA 
---------------------------------- 
FROM MIDDELPOS TAXI RANK IN MURRAY STREET MIDDELPOS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT IN 
SALDANHA, LEFT INTO VRAAGOM STREET, RIGHT INTO GOODHOPE STREET, LEFT INTO 
DIAZ ROAD PASS CATROL, LEFT INTO SALDANHA ROAD TILL SALDANHA TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN LONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N21 SALDANHA - JOHANNESBURG 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT VREDENBURG, RIGHT ONTO R27 (WEST COAST ROAD) TO CAPE 
TOWN, RIGHT ONTO THE N1 TO PAARL, PAST TOUWSRIVER , LAINGSBERG, TO LEEU 
GAMKA, BEAUFORT WEST, THREE SISTERS, LEFT ONTO THE M12 TO BRITSTOWN, 
KIMBERLEY, TO WARREN TOWN RIGHT ONTO M12 TO WOLMARRANSTAD , TO KLERKSDORP, 
TO PORTCHEFSTROOM TO JOHANNESBERG STATION AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
O80 VREDENBURG - UMTATA 
------------------------ 
VANAF VREDENBURG TAXI STAANPLEK TE MARKSTRAAT, REGS IN HOOFSTRAAT 
VREDENBURG TOT BY DIE R27 KRUISING NA LANGEBAANWEG, HOPEFIELD, 
MOORREESBURG, RIEBEECK WES, WOLSELEY OP N1 NA TOUWSRIVIER, LAINGSBURG, LEEU 
GAMKA NA BEAUFORT WES, GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, 
COFIMVABA, ENGCOBO NA UMTATA TAXI STAANPLEK EN TERUG OOR DIESELFDE ROETE. 
T48 SALDANHA - MOSSGAS PROJECT 
-------------------------------- 
FROM COMMUNITY HALL IN DIAZVILLE, RIGHT INTO DIAZ WAY, TO FOUR WAY STOP 
LEFT INTO SALDANHA MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KAMP STREET, RIGHT INTO PLUTINU 
STREET, STRAIGHT PASS DUFERCO RIGHT TO THE MOSSGAS PROJECT AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
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J41 VREDENBURG - ENGCOBO 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT VREDENBURG IN STEPHEN STREET RIGHT INTO MARK STREET INTO 
MAIN STREET TILL THE R27 CROSSING CROSS R27 TO LANGEBAAN ROAD CROSS 
HOPEFILED TO MOORREESBURG, RIEBEECK WEST, TULBAGH, CERES, LAINGSBURG, LEEU 
GAMKA, ABERDEEN, GRAAFF-REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA 
TO ENGCOBO TO TAXI AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
L49 SALDANHA - MOUNT FLETCHER 
----------------------------- 
FROM SALDANHA TO TAXI RANK AT VREDENBURG RIGHT INTO MARK STREET RIGHT INTO 
MAIN STREET VREDENBURG TILL R27 CROSSING TO LANGEBAAN ROAD, HOPEFILED, 
MOORREESBURG, RIBEECKWEST, WOLSLEY TO N1 TO TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, LEEU 
GAMKA TO BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, GRAAF REINET, MIDDELBURG, STEYNBURG, 
MOLTENO, DORDRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOTDALE, UGIE, MACLEAR TO MOUNT FLETCHER TAXI 
RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
L51 SALDANHA - WILLOWVALE 
--------------------------- 
FROM SALDANHA PROCEED TO VREDENBURG CROSS LANGEBAAN ROAD, HOPEFIELD, 
MOORREESSBURG, RIEBEECK WEST, TULBACH CROSS CERES, LAINGSBURG, LEEU GAMKA, 
BEUAFORT WEST PROCEED TO ABERDEEN, GRAAF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, 
QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA CROSS TSOMO, BUTTERWORTH, IDUTYWA PROCEED TO 
WILLOWVALE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N23 SALDANHA - KING WILLIAMSTOWN 
--------------------------------- 
FROM SALDANHA TAXI RANK TO VREDENBURG OVER THE R27 CROSSING, PAST LANGEBAAN 
WAY OVER HOPEFIELD TO MORREESBERG, OVER RIEBEECK-WEST, CERES ONTO THE N1 TO 
TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBERG, BEAUFORT WEST , RIGHT TO ABERDEEN TO GRAAF REINET, 
RIGHT TO PEARSTON, LEFT TO SOMERSET EAST, TO COOKHOUSE, TO ADELAIDE TO FORT 
BEAUFORT, TO ALICE RIGHT TO KING WILLIAMS TOWN MUNICIPAL RESIDENTIAL AREA 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N24 SALDANHA - PORT ELIZABETH 
------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT VREDENBURG RIGHT ONTO THE R27 (WEST COAST ROAD) RIGHT 
ONTO THE N2 TO SWELLENDAM, RIVERSDAL, MOSSELBAY TO GEORGE, KNYSNA, 
HUMANSDORP TO PORT ELIZABETH RESIDENTIAL AREA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
U56 SALDANHA - CENTANI 
----------------------- 
FROM SALDANHA TAXI RANK ALONG THE R27 ROAD TO MELKBOSSTRAND, CAPE TOWN 
ALONG N2 TO STRAND, GRABOUW, SWELLENDAM, CALEDON, RIVERSDALE, GEORGE, 
KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG BAY, PORT ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN VIA KING WILLIAM'S 
TOWN, EAST LONDON TO NORTH - EAST EXPRESS WAY TO KOMGA ALONG N2 TO 
BUTTERWORTH, NCIRANA TO CENTANI AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME. 
 
OP.8358353. (2) DUSTAY MOGAMAT MOENEEP MM ID NO 7906195280087. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 33 VIRGINIA CLOSE, COLORADO PARK, MITCHELL'S PLAIN, 7785. (4) NEW 
APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM THEIR PLACE OF RESIDENCES IN OTTERY,MITCHEL'S PLAIN AND SRANDFONTEIN 
TO THEIR SCHOOL NAMELY JUNIOR COLLEGE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
MORNING:06H0-08H00 
AFTERNOON:12H00-16H00 
 
OP.8358354. (2) CRONJE DANIELLE ABIGAIL ID NO 7812150229087. (3) DISTRICT: EERSTE RIVER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 12 BILSTON CLOSE, STRATFORD GREEN, EERSTERIVIER, 7100. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 
14 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 87

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

SITUATED AT NO.12 BILSTON CLOSE,STRADFORD GREEN,EERSTE RIVER TO POINTS 
WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358364. (2) KRATSHANA ZAMIKAYA WELCOME ZW ID NO 7311205597085. (3) DISTRICT: 
MALMESBURY. POSTAL ADDRESS: 7 GARS STREET, MALMESBURY, 7299. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 
16 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINIBUS-TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
701 MALMESBURY - WESBANK MALMESBURY 
----------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TUIN STREET MALMESBURY RIGHT INTO BOKOMO ROAD LEFT INTO 
DARLING ROAD TO POINTS WITHIN THE SUBURB OF WESBANK IN THE MUNICIPALITY OF 
MALMESBURY AND RETURN. 
790 LINGULETHU MALMESBURY - MALMESBURY 
-------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BHIKO STREET LINGULETHU MALMESBURY LEFT INTO BHIKO STREET 
RIGHT INTO HOLOMISA STREET LEFT INTO TSWETE STREET LEFT INTO JAKARANDA 
STREET RIGHT INTO ALFA STREET LEFT INTO NOBUHLE TURN AROUND INTO NOBUHLE 
STREET LEFT INTO SIVUYILE STREET LEFT INTO ZOLO STREET RETURN INTO SIVUYILE 
STREET LEFT INTO NOBUHLE STREET RIGHT INTO ALFA STREET RIGHT INTO JAKARANDA 
STREET RIGHT INTO AKASIA STREET LEFT INTO JASMYN STREET RIGHT INTO DARLING 
STREET INTO BOKOMO ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT BOKOMO ROAD MALMESBURY AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358365. (2) KOTSANA FUNUBUNTU F ID NO 6803045981082. (3) DISTRICT: MALMESBURY. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: NONQUBELA STREET 5844, MALMESBURY, MALMESBURY, 7300. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 
X 7 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
Q68 MALMESBURY - ILINGELETHU MALMESBURY 
--------------------------------------- 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE TUINSTRAAT MALMESBURY REGS IN BOKOMOWEG,IN 
DARLINGWEG LINKS IN JASMYNSTRAAT,REGS IN JAKARANDASTRAAT IN ILINGELETHU,EN 
BEDIEN ALLE PUNTE IN ILINGELETHU EN TERUG OOG DIESELFDE ROETE TOT TAXI 
STAANPLEK IN TUINSTRRAT, MALMESBURY. 
646 MALMESBURY - MALMESBURY 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TUIN STREET MALMESBURY, LEFT INTO BOKOMO ROAD RIGHT INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD LEFT INTO SMUT STREET RIGHT INTO PROSPECT STREET 
MALMESBURY AND RETURN AS FOLLOW INTO PROSPECT STREET LEFT INTO SMUTS STREET 
RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD LEFT INTO BOKOMO ROAD RIGHT INTO TAXI RANK AT 
TUIN STREET MALMESBURY. 
649 MALMESBURY - DAGGENAG FARM DIST MALMESBURY 
---------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI AT TUIN STREET MALMESBURY LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD THROUGH 
ABBOTSDALE TO KALBASKRAAL ON THE OLD ROAD TO THE N7 INTO THE KAAPSE ROAD TO 
THE ROOI ROAD INTO THE DAGGEN FARM DIST MALMAESBURY AND RETURN AS FOLLOW 
INTO N7 TO BOKOMO ROAD TILL TAXI RANK IN TUIN STREET. 
652 MALMESBURY - KLOOF DIST MALMESBURY 
-------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TUIN STREET MALMESBURY INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD INTO KERK 
STREET RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF STREET ONTO THE PAARL ROAD LEFT TO HERMON 
ROAD AT MAJUBA IN AND RETURN BACK TO PEREFONTEIN IN AND AROUND RETURN TO 
RIEBEECK RIVER TILL THE KLOOF DIST MALMESBURY AND RETURN AS FOLLOW INTO 
MAIN ROAD RETURN TO THE PAARL CROSSING INTO PIET RETIEF INTO KERK STREET 
TILL TAXI RANK AT TUIN STREET MALMESBURY. 
 
OP.8358384. (2) ADAMS JOHN LEONARD JL ID NO 8011145112081. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 28 GLOUCESTER ROAD, TABLE VIEW, 7785. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
------------------ 
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FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 28 GLOUCESTER ROAD, TABLE VIEW TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF 
SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358385. (2) ADAMS JOHN LEONARD JL ID NO 8011145112081. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 28 GLOUCESTER ROAD, TABLE VIEW, 7785. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
------------------ 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION  AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8358384 
 
OP.8358387. (2) MAKHENDLANA NTOMBENCINCI MN ID NO 7211080637081. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 53 LETABA CRESCENT, DELFT, LEIDEN, 7100. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
------------------ 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 25 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 53 LETABA CRESCENT, LEIDEN, DELFT TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC 
OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358388. (2) YANGA MANDELA Y ID NO 8311025589089. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
18 BORO CRESCENT, LEIDEN, DELFT, 7100. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 25 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 18 BARO CRESCENT, LEIDEN, DELFT TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC 
OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358389. (2) NKOSI SHOSHOLOZA WORKERS NSW ID NO 201601841107. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 22 PERSEN STREET, WESBANK, KUILSRIVER, 7580. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICES 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 30 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 27 PERSEN STREET, WEWSBANK, KUILS RIVER TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358390. (2) FRANCOIS JOHAN GRAIN FJ ID NO 6705135559084. (3) DISTRICT: MALMESBURY. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 1 SOMERSET STREET, DARLING, DARLING, 7345. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM THEIRS OF RESIDENCE IN YZENFONTEIN TO MALMESBURY TO THEIR SCHOOLS 
NAMELY DARLING PRIMARY SCHOOL,DARLING COLLEGE AND SWARTLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 
AND RETYRN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
MORNING:05H00-07H30 
AFTERNOON:13H00-15H00 
STAFF SERVICE 
------------- 
    CONVYANCE OF STAFF OR EMPLOYEES FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED AT 
DARLING AND YZEEFONTEIN TO THE PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT THE DARLING 
TRUST,DARLING SECURITY SERVICES AND BIOSPHERE RESERVE AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
MORNING:07H30-10H00 
AFTERNOON:15H00-21H00 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
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H54 DARLING - MALMESBURY 
------------------------ 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE PASTORIESTRAAT IN DARLING, LINKS IN HOOFWEG WAT DIE 
OU MAMRE DARLING WEG WORD, LINKS IN DIE R315 WAT DARLINWEG WORD IN 
MALMESBURY, WAT BOKOMOWEG WORD TOT BY DIE TAXI STAANPLEK EN TERUG. 
R37 DARLING - DARLING 
--------------------- 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE PASTORIESTRAAT DARLING LINKS IN HOEFSTRAAT REGS IN 
DARLING, YSTERFONTEIN PAD (R315) HOU AAN IN (R315) VERBY ALEXANDERFONTEIN 
PLAAS, BONTEBERG PLAAS, WOLWEFONTEIN PLAAS VERBY SLANGKOP PLAAS VERBY WIND 
LEEK PLAAS TOT BY KRUISING DRAAI LINKS OP IN R27, VERBY TUINPLAAS VERBY 
RYGENTEIN PLAAS IN R27 TOT BY VYGE VALLEI PLAAS. 
E33 DARLING - DARLING 
--------------------- 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE DARLING NA PUNTE GELEË BINNE DIE MUNISIPALE GEBIED 
VAN DARLING EN TERUG OOR DIESELFDE ROETE. 
R36 DARLING - YSTERFONTEIN 
-------------------------- 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE PASTORIESTRAAT DARLING, REGS IN HOOFSTRAAT REGS IN 
DARLING/GERFONTEIN PAD (R315) HOU AAN IN (R315) VERBY ALEXANDER PLAAS, 
BANTEBERG PLAAS, WOLWEFONTEIN PLAAS VERBY SLANGKAP PLAAS, VERBY WINDHOEK 
PLAAS TOT BY KRUISING OOR KRUISING VERBY TALERY PLAAS IN (R315) HOU AAN TOT 
BINNE IN YSTERFONTEIN. 
DARLING-JAKKALSFONTEIN/GROTTO BAY/GANZEKRAAL 
-------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK PASTORIE STREET RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, RIGHT TO R315, LEFT 
R27, RIGHT TO GROTTO BAY, BACK TO THE R27, RIGHT INTO GANZEKRAAL AND RETUN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358394. (2) FRANCOIS JOHAN GRAIN FJ ID NO 6705135559084. (3) DISTRICT: MALMESBURY. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 1 SOMERSET STREET, DARLING, DARLING, 7345. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCES INMALMESBURY TO THEIR SCHOOLS 
NAMELY,DARLING PRIMARY SCHHOL,DARLING COLLEGE AND SWARTLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
MORNING:05H00-07H30 
AFTERNOON:13H00-15H00 
STAFF SERVICE 
------------- 
CONVEYANCE OF STAFF OR EMPLOYEES FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED AT DARLING 
TO YZERFONTEIN TO THE PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT,DARLING TRUST,DARLING SCURITY 
SERVICES,BIOSPHERE RESERVE AND WESKUS KWEKERY & PADSTAL AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
MORNING:07H30-10H00 
AFTERNOON:15H30-21H00 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
H54 DARLING - MALMESBURY 
------------------------ 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE PASTORIESTRAAT IN DARLING, LINKS IN HOOFWEG WAT DIE 
OU MAMRE DARLING WEG WORD, LINKS IN DIE R315 WAT DARLINWEG WORD IN 
MALMESBURY, WAT BOKOMOWEG WORD TOT BY DIE TAXI STAANPLEK EN TERUG. 
R37 DARLING - DARLING 
--------------------- 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE PASTORIESTRAAT DARLING LINKS IN HOEFSTRAAT REGS IN 
DARLING, YSTERFONTEIN PAD (R315) HOU AAN IN (R315) VERBY ALEXANDERFONTEIN 
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PLAAS, BONTEBERG PLAAS, WOLWEFONTEIN PLAAS VERBY SLANGKOP PLAAS VERBY WIND 
LEEK PLAAS TOT BY KRUISING DRAAI LINKS OP IN R27, VERBY TUINPLAAS VERBY 
RYGENTEIN PLAAS IN R27 TOT BY VYGE VALLEI PLAAS 
E33 DARLING - DARLING 
--------------------- 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE DARLING NA PUNTE GELEË BINNE DIE MUNISIPALE GEBIED 
VAN DARLING EN TERUG OOR DIESELFDE ROETE. 
R36 DARLING - YSTERFONTEIN 
-------------------------- 
VANAF TAXI STANSPLEK TE PASTORIESTRAAT DARLING, REGS IN HOOFSTRAAT REGS IN 
DARLING/GERFONTEIN PAD(R315) HOU AAN IN (R315) VERBY ALEXANDER PLAAS, 
BANTEBERG PLAAS, WOLWEFONTEIN PLAAS VERBY SLANGKAP PLAAS, VERBY WINDHOEK 
PLAAS TOT BY KRUISING OOR KRUISING VERBY TALERY PLAAS IN (R315) HOE AAN TOT 
BINNE IN YSTERFONTEIN. 
DARLING-JAKKALSFONTEIN/GROTTO BAY/GANZEKRAAL 
-------------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK PASTORIE STREET RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, RIGHT TO R315, LEFT 
R27, RIGHT TO GROTTO BAY, BACK TO THE R27, RIGHT INTO GANZEKRAAL AND RETUN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358400. (2) SIEBRITZ ABDUL AZIZ AA ID NO 7909265134085. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 11 BADEN CLOSE, SILVERSANDS, BLUE DOWNS, 7850. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 9 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
STAFF SERVICE 
------------- 
CONVEYANCE OF STAFF OR EMPLOYEES FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED AT 
KRAAIFONTEIN,KUILSRIVER,MFULENI,MITCHELL'S PLAIN,STRAND,BLUEDOWNS,CAPE 
TOWN, KHAYELITSHA,LANGA,BONTEHEUWEL TO THE PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT 
ALLIGATOR,KFC KUILSRIVER,MUG & BEAN AND AHEAD TRADING AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
TABLE TABLE 
----------- 
MORNING:04H00-08H00 
AFTERNOON:20H00-02H00 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM THEIR PLACE OF RESIDENCES IN BLUE DOWNS,SUNBIRD PARK,BARDALE AND 
KUILSRIVER TO THEIR SCHOOLS NAMELY, SAREPTA PRIMARY SCHOOL AND KUILSRIVER 
PRIMARY SCHOOLS AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
MORNING:06H00-08H00 
AFTERNOON 
;12H00-16H00 
CHERTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 100 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT NO.11 BARDEN CLOSE, BLUE DOWNS,KUILSRIVER TO POINTS 
WITHIN THE WESTERN CAPE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358402. (2) SIEBRITZ ABDUL AZIZ AA ID NO 7909265134085. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 11 BADEN CLOSE, SILVERSANDS, BLUE DOWNS, 7850. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 9 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
STAFF SERVICE 
------------- 
CONVEYANCE OF STAFF OR EMPLOYEES FROM THEIR RESIDENCES SITUATED AT 
MITCHELL'S PLAIN,KRAAIFONTEIN,KUILRIVER,MFULENI,STRAND,BLOEKOMBOS,CAPE 
TOWN,KHAYELITSHA,LANGA,BONTEHEUWEL TO THE PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT ALLIGATOR 
MANUFACTURING,AHEAD TRADING AND SOMETHING NICE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
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MORNING:04H00-08H00 
AFTERNOON:20H00-22H00-02H00 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
-------------- 
FROM THEIR PLACE OF RESIDENCES IN BLUE DOWNS,SUNBIRD PARK,STALLADSTE AND 
KUILSRIVER TO THEIR SCHOOLS NAMELY KUILSRIVER PRIMARY SCHOOL,SAREPTA 
PRIMARY SCHOOL AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
MORNING:06H00-08H00 
AFTERNOON:12H00-14H00 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTSWITHIN A RADIUS OF 100 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT NO. 11 BARDEN CLOSE,SILVERSANDS,BLUEDOWNS TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
WESTERN CAPE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358416. (2) NGCEPHE NOMAPHELO LUCIA NL ID NO 8110102008082. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 31685 SIYABONGA STREET, DU NOON, MILNERTON, 7441. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 
1 X 16 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
------------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 40 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 31685 SIYABONGA STREET,MILNERTON TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358420. (2) LEWIS JACQUES JOHANNES JJ ID NO 6702015025088. (3) DISTRICT: MALMESBURY. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: EERSTE LAAN 47, DARLING, DARLING, 7345. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 1 MADELIEFIE STREET , DARLING TO POINTS SITUATED 
WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
STAFF SERVICE 
-------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR PLACE OF RESIDENCES SITUATED IN DARLING 
TO THEIR PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT NAMELY THE DARLING TRUST AND WESKUS PADSTAL 
YSTERFONTEIN AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
------------ 
MORNING:  07H00  - 09H00 
AFTERNOON:15H00  - 17H00 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
----------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCE SITUATED IN 
DARLING TO THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOLS NAMELY SWARTLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL, 
DARLING PRIMARY SCHOOL, VOORUITSIG PRIMARY SCHOOL AND SONSTRAAL EDUCARE AND 
RETURN 
TIME TABLE 
--------- 
MORNING:    06H00  - 08H30 
AFTERNOON:  13H00  - 16H00 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
R37 DARLING - DARLING 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK  AT PASTORIE STREET, DARLING LEFT INTO MAIN STREET RIGHT 
INTO DARLING, YSTERFONTEIN ROAD (R315) PROCEED ONTO R315 PASS 
ALEXANDERFONTEIN FARM, BONTEBERG FARM, WOLWEFONTEIN FARM PASS SLANGKOP FARM 
PASS WIND LEEK FARM TO INTERSECTION TURN LEFT ONTO R27 PASS TUIN FARM PASS 
RYGENTEIN FARM ONTO R27 UNTIL VYGE VALLEI FARM. 
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E33 DARLING - DARLING 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT DARLING PROCEED TO POINTS WITHIN THE MUNICIPAL AREA OF 
DARLING AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
DARLING TO SILVERSTREAM BEACH 
------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK PASTORIE STREET RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, RIGHT TO R315, LEFT 
R27, RIGHT TO SILVERSTREAM BEACH AND RETUN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
H54 DARLING - MALMESBURY 
------------------------- 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE PASTORIESTRAAT IN DARLING, LINKS IN HOOFWEG WAT DIE 
OU MAMRE DARLING WEG WORD, LINKS IN DIE R315 WAT DARLINWEG WORD IN 
MALMESBURY, WAT BOKOMOWEG WORD TOT BY DIE TAXI STAANPLEK EN TERUG. 
 
OP.8358421. (2) ESSAU RODNEY R ID NO 6808295091086. (3) DISTRICT: MALMESBURY. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
1B 13TH AVENUE, DARLING, 7345. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 23 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE 
OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
R37 DARLING - DARLING 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK  AT PASTORIE STREET, DARLING LEFT INTO MAIN STREET RIGHT 
INTO DARLING, YSTERFONTEIN ROAD (R315) PROCEED ONTO R315 PASS 
ALEXANDERFONTEIN FARM, BONTEBERG FARM, WOLWEFONTEIN FARM PASS SLANGKOP FARM 
PASS WIND LEEK FARM TO INTERSECTION TURN LEFT ONTO R27 PASS TUIN FARM PASS 
RYGENTEIN FARM ONTO R27 UNTIL VYGE VALLEI FARM. 
E33 DARLING - DARLING 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT DARLING PROCEED TO POINTS WITHIN THE MUNICIPAL AREA OF 
DARLING AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
R36 DARLING - YSTERFONTEIN 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK  AT PASTORIE STREET, DARLING RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET RIGHT 
INTO DARLING/GERFONTEIN ROAD (R315) PROCEED ONTO R315 PASS ALEXANDER FARM, 
BANTEBERG FARM, WOLWEFONTEIN FARM PASS SLANGKAP FARM, PASS WINDHOEK FARM 
PROCEED TO INTERSECTION CROSS INTERSECTION PASS TALERY FARM ONTO R315 
PROCEED TO YSTEFONTEIN. 
254 DARLING - ATLANTIS 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN GRENVILLE DARLING ALONG DURBAN STREET LEFT PASS MUNISPAL 
OFFICE RIGHT AT STOP SIGN IN DARLING/MOORREESBURG ROAD CROSS RAILWAY IN 
MAIN STREET, LEFT INDARLING/MARME ROAD (R103) TO CHARL UYS STREET ATLANTIS, 
RIGHT INTO SAMPSON STREET, RIGHT AT STOP IN WESFLEUR CIRCLE, LEFT TO TAXI 
RANK AT ATLANTIS AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
DARLING TO SILVERSTREAM BEACH 
------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK PASTORIE STREET RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, RIGHT TO R315, LEFT 
R27, RIGHT TO SILVERSTREAM BEACH AND RETUN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
DARLING TO TABLE VIEW VIA ATLANTIS 
---------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK PASTORIE STREET LEFT INTO MAIN STREET TO MAMRE, RIGHT TO 
MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT TO ALTANTIS, RIGHT DASSENBERG ROAD, RIGHT WESFLEUR 
SINGEL TO TAXI RANK, LEFT IN ORIAN, RIGHT TO REYGERSDAL, LEFT TO DASSENBERG 
ROAD, TO R27, LEFT  AT R27 TO TABLE VIEW TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
H54 DARLING - MALMESBURY 
------------------------- 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE PASTORIESTRAAT IN DARLING, LINKS IN HOOFWEG WAT DIE 
OU MAMRE DARLING WEG WORD, LINKS IN DIE R315 WAT DARLINWEG WORD IN 
MALMESBURY, WAT BOKOMOWEG WORD TOT BY DIE TAXI STAANPLEK EN TERUG. 
CHARTER SERVICE 
-------------------- 
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FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOEMTRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT B1 13 AVENUE, DARLING TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF 
SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
---------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCE SITUATED IN 
DARLING EAST TO THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOLS NAMELY VOORUITSIG PRIMARY SCHOOL 
AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
----------- 
MORNING:    07H15   - 07H30 
AFTERNOON:  07H35  - 07H50 
STAFF SERVICE 
---------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCE SITUATED IN DARLING 
TO THEIR PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT NAMELY KWIKSPAR YSTERFONTEIN AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
------------ 
MORNING:      06H15  - 06H50 
              11H45  - 12H20 
AFTERNOON:    16H15  - 16H50 
EVENING:      20H15  - 20H50 
 
OP.8358422. (2) SABA NTLANTLA JULIUS NJ ID NO 7307165701089. (3) DISTRICT: MALMESBURY. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 707 AMANDELBOOM CRESCENT, DARLING, 7345. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 14 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 707 AMANDEL BOOM SINGEL, DARLING TO POINTS SITUATED 
WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
STAFF SERVICE 
-------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR PLACE OF RESIDENCES SITUATED IN DARLING 
TO THEIR PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT NAMELY JP RENOVATORS AND PLUMLING SITUATED IN 
YSTERFONTEIN AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
------------ 
MORNING:  06H00  - 08H30 
AFTERNOON:16H00  - 18H00 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
R37 DARLING - DARLING 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK  AT PASTORIE STREET, DARLING LEFT INTO MAIN STREET RIGHT 
INTO DARLING, YSTERFONTEIN ROAD (R315) PROCEED ONTO R315 PASS 
ALEXANDERFONTEIN FARM, BONTEBERG FARM, WOLWEFONTEIN FARM PASS SLANGKOP FARM PASS 
WIND LEEK FARM TO INTERSECTION TURN LEFT ONTO R27 PASS TUIN FARM PASS 
RYGENTEIN FARM ONTO R27 UNTIL VYGE VALLEI FARM. 
E33 DARLING - DARLING 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT DARLING PROCEED TO POINTS WITHIN THE MUNICIPAL AREA OF 
DARLING AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
R36 DARLING - YSTERFONTEIN 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK  AT PASTORIE STREET, DARLING RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET RIGHT 
INTO DARLING/GERFONTEIN ROAD (R315) PROCEED ONTO R315 PASS ALEXANDER FARM, 
BANTEBERG FARM, WOLWEFONTEIN FARM PASS SLANGKAP FARM, PASS WINDHOEK FARM 
PROCEED TO INTERSECTION CROSS INTERSECTION PASS TALERY FARM ONTO R315 
PROCEED TO YSTEFONTEIN. 
254 DARLING - ATLANTIS 
--------------------------- 
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FROM TAXI RANK IN GRENVILLE DARLING ALONG DURBAN STREET LEFT PASS MUNISPAL 
OFFICE RIGHT AT STOP SIGN IN DARLING/MOORREESBURG ROAD CROSS RAILWAY IN 
MAIN STREET, LEFT INDARLING/MARME ROAD (R103) TO CHARL UYS STREET ATLANTIS, 
RIGHT INTO SAMPSON STREET, RIGHT AT STOP IN WESFLEUR CIRCLE, LEFT TO TAXI 
RANK AT ATLANTIS AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
DARLING TO SILVERSTREAM BEACH 
------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK PASTORIE STREET RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, RIGHT TO R315, LEFT 
R27, RIGHT TO SILVERSTREAM BEACH AND RETUN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
DARLING TO TABLE VIEW VIA ATLANTIS 
---------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK PASTORIE STREET LEFT INTO MAIN STREET TO MAMRE, RIGHT TO 
MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT TO ALTANTIS, RIGHT DASSENBERG ROAD, RIGHT WESFLEUR 
SINGEL TO TAXI RANK, LEFT IN ORIAN, RIGHT TO REYGERSDAL, LEFT TO DASSENBERG 
ROAD, TO R27, LEFT  AT R27 TO TABLE VIEW TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
H54 DARLING - MALMESBURY 
------------------------- 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE PASTORIESTRAAT IN DARLING, LINKS IN HOOFWEG WAT DIE 
OU MAMRE DARLING WEG WORD, LINKS IN DIE R315 WAT DARLINWEG WORD IN 
MALMESBURY, WAT BOKOMOWEG WORD TOT BY DIE TAXI STAANPLEK EN TERUG. 
 
OP.8358423. (2) SABA NTLANTLA JULIUS NJ ID NO 7307165701089. (3) DISTRICT: MALMESBURY. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 707 AMANDELBOOM CRESCENT, DARLING, 7345. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 707 AMANDEL BOOM SINGEL, DARLING TO POINTS SITUATED 
WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
STAFF SERVICE 
-------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR PLACE OF RESIDENCES SITUATED IN DARLING 
TO THEIR PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT NAMELY JP RENOVATORS AND PLUMLING SITUATED IN 
YSTERFONTEIN AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
------------ 
MORNING:  06H00  - 08H30 
AFTERNOON:16H00  - 18H00 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
--------------------- 
R37 DARLING - DARLING 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK  AT PASTORIE STREET, DARLING LEFT INTO MAIN STREET RIGHT 
INTO DARLING, YSTERFONTEIN ROAD (R315) PROCEED ONTO R315 PASS 
ALEXANDERFONTEIN FARM, BONTEBERG FARM, WOLWEFONTEIN FARM PASS SLANGKOP FARM 
PASS WIND LEEK FARM TO INTERSECTION TURN LEFT ONTO R27 PASS TUIN FARM PASS 
RYGENTEIN FARM ONTO R27 UNTIL VYGE VALLEI FARM. 
E33 DARLING - DARLING 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT DARLING PROCEED TO POINTS WITHIN THE MUNICIPAL AREA OF 
DARLING AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
R36 DARLING - YSTERFONTEIN 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK  AT PASTORIE STREET, DARLING RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET RIGHT 
INTO DARLING/GERFONTEIN ROAD (R315) PROCEED ONTO R315 PASS ALEXANDER FARM, 
BANTEBERG FARM, WOLWEFONTEIN FARM PASS SLANGKAP FARM, PASS WINDHOEK FARM 
PROCEED TO INTERSECTION CROSS INTERSECTION PASS TALERY FARM ONTO R315 
PROCEED TO YSTEFONTEIN. 
254 DARLING - ATLANTIS 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN GRENVILLE DARLING ALONG DURBAN STREET LEFT PASS MUNISPAL 
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OFFICE RIGHT AT STOP SIGN IN DARLING/MOORREESBURG ROAD CROSS RAILWAY IN 
MAIN STREET, LEFT INDARLING/MARME ROAD (R103) TO CHARL UYS STREET ATLANTIS, 
RIGHT INTO SAMPSON STREET, RIGHT AT STOP IN WESFLEUR CIRCLE, LEFT TO TAXI 
RANK AT ATLANTIS AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
DARLING TO SILVERSTREAM BEACH 
------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK PASTORIE STREET RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET, RIGHT TO R315, LEFT 
R27, RIGHT TO SILVERSTREAM BEACH AND RETUN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
DARLING TO TABLE VIEW VIA ATLANTIS 
---------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK PASTORIE STREET LEFT INTO MAIN STREET TO MAMRE, RIGHT TO 
MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT TO ALTANTIS, RIGHT DASSENBERG ROAD, RIGHT WESFLEUR 
SINGEL TO TAXI RANK, LEFT IN ORIAN, RIGHT TO REYGERSDAL, LEFT TO DASSENBERG 
ROAD, TO R27, LEFT  AT R27 TO TABLE VIEW TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
H54 DARLING - MALMESBURY 
------------------------- 
VANAF TAXI STAANPLEK TE PASTORIESTRAAT IN DARLING, LINKS IN HOOFWEG WAT DIE 
OU MAMRE DARLING WEG WORD, LINKS IN DIE R315 WAT DARLINWEG WORD IN 
MALMESBURY, WAT BOKOMOWEG WORD TOT BY DIE TAXI STAANPLEK EN TERUG. 
 
OP.8358424. (2) CARELSE WAYNE THOMAS WT ID NO 6610105311088. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 9 ALBION CRESCENT, RONDEVLEI PARK, WESTGATE, 7785. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED IN MTCHELL'S PLAIN TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH 
AFRICA AND RETURN. 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
--------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCE SITUATED IN 
SITE C, MANDALAY, HANOVER PARK, LANSDOWNE, MITCHELL'S PLAIN, RONDEVLEI PARK 
TO THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOLS NAMELY NEWFIELDS PRIMARY AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
----------- 
MORNING:    06H00  - 08H00 
AFTERNOON:  12H00  - 16H00 
 
OP.8358425. (2) SIBANYE BUS SERVICES (PTY) LTD ID NO 200001058807. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: P O BOX 2307, CAPE TOWN, 8000. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 91 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
BUS PASSENGERS ON A SCHEDULED ROUTE IN ACCORDANCE WITH A SET TIMETABLE - 
AAA6 CAPE TOWN - SEA POINT 
----------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CAPE TOWN (GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS) LEFT LOWER PLEIN STREET, 
RIGHT DARLING, RIGHT ADDERLEY STREET, LEFT RIEBEECK, SOMERSET ROAD, 
MAIN ROAD, GREEN POINT, THREE ANCHOR BAY, SEA POINT MAIN ROAD, REGENT 
ROAD, THEN AROUND SEA POINT TRAFFIC CIRCLE TO SEA POINT TERMINUS. 
AAA7 SEA POINT - CAPE TOWN 
--------------------------- 
REVERSE OF AAA6 
AAB1 CAPE TOWN - BAKOVEN 
------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CAPE TOWN (GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS) LEFT LOWER PLEIN STREET, 
RIGHT DARLING, RIGHT ADDERLEY STREET, LEFT RIEBEECK, SOMERSET ROAD, 
MAIN ROAD, GREEN POINT, THREE ANCHOR BAY, SEA POINT MAIN ROAD, REGENT 
ROAD, VICTORIA ROAD, CAMPS BAY TO BAKOVEN. 
AAB0 BAKOVEN - CAPE TOWN 
------------------------- 
REVERSE OF AAB1 
AAB2 CAPE TOWN - MOUILLE POINT 
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-------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE (CAPE TOWN), LEFT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT DARLING, 
RIGHT ADDERLEY, LEFT RIEBEECK, ONTO SOMERSET ROAD, RIGHT AROUND GREEN 
POINT CIRCLE, PORTSWOOD, BEACH ROAD, LEFT ROCKLANDS ROAD, LEFT MAIN ROAD 
TO TERMINUS. RETURNING VIA MAIN ROAD, LEFT GLENGARIFF, BEACH ROAD, VIA 
ABOVE ROUTE IN REVERSE DIRECTION TO CAPE TOWN. 
AAB3 MOUILLE POINT - CAPE TOWN 
------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF AAB2 
ADA3 GOODWOOD - CAPE TOWN VIA VOORTREKKER ROAD 
----------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOODWOOD TERMINUS, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER 
TRAFFIC CIRCLE INTO ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET, STRAND STREET EXTENTION, LEFT 
VIA BUITENKANT TO GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS. 
ADA8 BELLVILLE - CAPE TOWN VIA VOORTREKKER ROAD 
------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM BELLVILLE TERMINUS, VIA CHARL MALAN, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER TRAFFIC CIRCLE ONTO ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET, STRAND 
STREET EXTENTION, LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS. 
ADA9 CAPE TOWN - BELLVILLE VIA VOORTREKKER ROAD 
----------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF ADA8 
AOB7 CAMBRIDGE - MONTAGUE GARDENS 
---------------------------------- 
FROM CAMBRIDGE TERMINUS, CONTINUE ALONG KOEBERG RD, RIGHT BOSMANSDAM RD, 
LEFT MONTAGUE DRIVE TO CNR KOEBERG ROAD. 
AOB8 CAPE TOWN - EDGEMEAD VIA KOEBERG RD/BOTHASIG 
-------------------------------------------------- 
GOLDEN ACRE (CAPE TOWN), RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT STRAND STREET 
EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT RD, LEFT VOORTREKKER RD, LEFT KOEBERG 
RD RIGHT BOSMANDAM DRIVE, LEFT VRYBURGER (BOTHASIG), LEFT ADAM TAS, RIGHT 
MEERHOF, RIGHT DE GRENDAL, LEFT SWELLENGREBBEL, RIGHT STEENHOVEN, RIGHT 
VRYBURGER, THEN 
OVER BOSMANDAM DRIVE INTO EDGEMEAD DRIVE, LEFT LOUIS THIBAULT, LEFT 
LETCHWORTH, RIGHT THOMAS BOWLER, RIGHT WOODHEAD RIGHT LOUIS THIBAULT TO 
EDGEMEAD TERMINUS. 
AOD0 CAPE TOWN - EDGEMEAD VIA KOEBERG RD./SUMMER GREENS/BOTHASIG 
------------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART CAPE TOWN (GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS), RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET, NEW MARKET, ALBERT, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD 
(VIA CAMBRIDGE), RIGHT BOSMANDAM DRIVE, LEFT SUMMER GREENS DRIVE, RIGHT 
STATION ROAD, RIGHT BLACKSMITH ROAD, RIGHT SOLDIER AVENUE, LEFT SUMMER 
GREENS DRIVE.  RIGHT BOSMANDAM ROAD, LEFT VRYBURGER, LEFT ADAM TAS 
(BOTHASIG), RIGHT DE GRENDAL, LEFT 
STEENHOVEN, RIGHT SWELLENGREBBEL, LEFT DE GRENDEL, RIGHT VRYBURGER, LEFT 
EDGEMEAD DRIVE, LEFT VIA THIBUALT ROAD TO BUSSTOP 927 (EDGEMEAD TERMINUS), 
CONTINUE ALONG THIBUALT ROAD, LEFT LETCHWORTH, RIGHT THOMAS BOWLER, RIGHT 
WOODHEAD, RIGHT VIA LOUIS THIBUALT TO EDGMEAD TERMINUS. 
AOD1 EDGEMEAD - CAPE TOWN VIA BOTHASIG/SUMMER GREENS/KOEBERG RD. 
------------------------------------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF AOD0 
AOD1 EDGEMEAD - CAPE TOWN VIA SUMMER GREENS/KOEBERG RD. 
-------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART LOUIS THIBAULT DRIVE (BUSSTOP 927), LEFT LETCHWORTH DRIVE, RIGHT 
THOMAS BOWLER AVENUE, RIGHT WOODSIDE ROAD, RIGHT LOUIS THIBUALT DRIVE, 
RIGHT EDGEMEAD DRIVE, LEFT BOSMANDAM ROAD, THEN LEFT AROUND SUMMER GREEN 
ROAD, LEFT BOSMANDAM ROAD LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, (VIA KILLARNEY 
TERMINUS) KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER 
CIRCLE INTO ALBERT ROAD, NEWMARKET, STRAND STREET EXTENTION LEFT BUITENKANT 
STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS. 
AOD5 CAMBRIDGE - GOODWOOD VIA BOTHASIG, MONTE VISTA, NI CITY 
------------------------------------------------------------- 
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DEPART FROM CAMBRIDGE TERMINUS VIA MASSON ROAD, RIGHT DE GRENDEL, RIGHT 
ALONG KOEBERG RD, RIGHT BOSMANSDAM RD, LEFT VRYBURGER AVE (BUS STOP 934), 
LEFT ADAM TAS RD, RIGHT MEERHOF RD, RIGHT DE GRENDEL AVE, LEFT 
SWELLENGREBEL AVE, RIGHT STEENHOVEN STREET, RIGHT VRYBURGER AVE TO EDGEMEAD 
DRIVE, LEFT LOUIS THIBAULT DRIVE, RIGHT LETCHWORTH AVE, LEFT D'ALMEIDA AVE, 
LEFT MONTAGUE DRIVE, RIGHT 
BARACOUTA AVE, RIGHT MONTE VISTA BLVD, ACROSS THE NATIONAL RD, LEFT FRANS 
CONRADIE DRIVE TO N1 CITY. DEPART N1 CITY, RIGHT FRANS CONRADIE DRIVE, LEFT 
VASCO BOULEVARD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT FITZROY ROAD TO GOODWOOD STN. 
AOD4 GOODWOOD - CAMBRIDGE VIA N1 CITY, MONTE VISTA, BOTHASIG 
-------------------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF OAD5 
AOD6 CAPE TOWN - EDGEMEAD VIA KOEBERG RD./SUMMER GREENS/BOTHASIG 
----------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART CAPE TOWN (GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS), RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET, NEW MARKET, ALBERT, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD 
(VIA CAMBRIDGE), RIGHT BOSMANDAM DRIVE, LEFT SUMMER GREENS DRIVE, RIGHT 
STATION ROAD, RIGHT BLACKSMITH ROAD, RIGHT SOLDIER AVENUE, LEFT SUMMER 
GREENS DRIVE.  RIGHT 
BOSMANDAM ROAD, LEFT VRYBURGER, LEFT ADAM TAS (BOTHASIG), RIGHT DE GRENDAL, 
LEFT STEENHOVEN, RIGHT SWELLENGREBBEL, LEFT DE GRENDEL, RIGHT VRYBURGER, 
LEFT EDGEMEAD DRIVE, LEFT VIA THIBUALT ROAD TO BUSSTOP 927 (EDGEMEAD 
TERMINUS), CONTINUE ALONG THIBUALT ROAD, LEFT LETCHWORTH, RIGHT THOMAS 
BOWLER, RIGHT WOODHEAD, RIGHT LOUIS THIBUALT TO EDGMEAD TERMINUS. 
AOD7 EDGEMEAD - CAPE TOWN VIA BOTHASIG/SUMMER GREENS/KOEBERG RD. 
------------------------------------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF AOD6 
AOE0 CAPE TOWN - EDGEMEAD VIA FREEWAY/SUMMER GREENS/BOTHASIG 
------------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS (CAPE TOWN), VIA PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
DARLING STREET, RIGHT ADDERLEY STREET, HEERENGRACHT, RIGHT HERTZOG 
BOULEVARD, LEFT OSWALD PIROW, RIGHT TABLE BAY BOULEVARD, N1, LEFT KOEBERG 
ROAD, RIGHT BOSMANDAM 
DRIVE, RIGHT SUMMER GREENS DRIVE, RIGHT STATION ROAD, RIGHT BLACKSMITH 
ROAD, RIGHT SOLDIER AVENUE, LEFT SUMMER GREENS DRIVE. RIGHT BOSMANDAM ROAD, 
LEFT VRYBURGER (BOTHASIG), LEFT ADAM TAS, RIGHT MEERHOF, RIGHT DE GRENDAL, 
LEFT SWELLENGREBBEL, RIGHT STEENHOVEN, RIGHT VRYBURGER, THEN OVER BOSMANDAM 
DRIVE INTO EDGEMEAD DRIVE, LEFT LOUIS THIBAULT, LEFT LETCHWORTH, RIGHT 
THOMAS BOWLER, RIGHT WOODHEAD RIGHT LOUIS THIBAULT TO EDGEMEAD TERMINUS. 
APD2 PHILIPPI EAST - BELLVILLE 
-------------------------------- 
DEPART PHILIPPI EAST TERMINUS, VIA NGQWANGI, LEFT NTLOYIYA, LEFT 
NONDLWANA, LEFT SYMPHONY WAY, GUMFLOWER ROAD, RIGHT STOCK ROAD, LEFT 
LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT NEW EISLEBEN ROAD, RIGHT BORCHERDS QUARRY, RIGHT 
MODDERDAM ROAD, LEFT BELLRAIL ROAD TO BELLVILLE TERMINUS. 
APD3 BELLVILLE - PHILIPPI EAST 
------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF APD2 
BPB4 CAMBRIDGE - NDABENI 
-------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CAMBRIDGE TERMINUS KOEBERG ROAD, THEN ACROSS VOORTREKER ROAD 
INTO CANNON STREET, LEFT BERKLEY, LEFT AROUND SUNRISE CIRCLE VIA PRESTIGE 
TO CNR VOORTREKKER ROAD. 
BPB5 NDABENI - CAMBRIDGE 
------------------------- 
REVERSE OF BPB4 
BRA1 CAPE TOWN - MAITLAND VIA FACTRETON 
---------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, CAPE TOWN, RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, 
RIGHT STRAND STREET EXT., NEWMARKET STREET, ALBERT STREET, VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, LEFT 5TH AVENUE, RIGHT 12TH STREET, RIGHT 6TH AVENUE, LEFT BUNNEY 
STREET, LEFT 10TH AVENUE, RIGHT GRUMAN STREET, RIGHT FACTRETON AVENUE, 
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LEFT AVRO AVENUE, LEFT WALRUS STREET (KENSINGTON CIVIC CENTRE), RIGHT 
FACTRETON AVENUE, RIGHT SUNDERLAND STREET, RIGHT LUGMAG AVENUE, RIGHT 
TYPHOON STREET, LEFT VLIEGTUIG AVENUE, LEFT FACTRETON AVENUE, RIGHT 16TH 
AVENUE TO MAITLAND TERMINUS. RETURNING VIA 16TH AVENUE, RIGHT DAPPER 
STREET, LEFT 15TH AVENUE, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT 16TH AVENUE TO 
MAITLAND TERMINUS. 
BRA0 MAITLAND - CAPE TOWN VIA FACTRETON 
---------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF BRA1 
BRA6 EPPING IND. - CAPE TOWN (VIA VOORTREKKER ROAD) 
----------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM BENBOW AVE. (EPPING IND.) RIGHT GUNNER CIRCLE, RIGHT VIKING 
LEFT VANGUARD DRIVE, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER 
TRAFFIC CIRCLE INTO ALBERT, NEW MARKET AND STRAND STREET EXTENTION TO 
CAPE TOWN. 
BRA7 CAPE TOWN - EPPING IND. (VIA VOORTREKKER ROAD) 
--------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF BRA6 
BRB3 MAITLAND - CAPE TOWN VIA VOORTREKKER RD 
----------------------------------------------- 
DEPART MAITLAND TERMINUS, VIA 16TH AVENUE, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE ONTO ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET, STRAND STREET EXTENTION, LEFT 
BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS. 
BRB8 CAPE TOWN - MAITLAND VIA DURHAM AVE/FACTRETON 
---------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CAPE TOWN (GOLDEN ACRE), LEFT LOWER PLEIN STREET, LEFT 
DARLING INTO SIR LOWRY, VICTORIA, MAIN, LEFT DURHAM ROAD, RIGHT AROUND 
SALT RIVER TRAFFIC CIRCLE ONTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT 5TH AVENUE, RIGHT 
12TH STREET, RIGHT 6TH AVENUE, LEFT BUNNEY STREET, LEFT 10TH AVENUE, 
RIGHT GRUMAN STREET, RIGHT FACTRETON AVENUE, LEFT AVRO AVENUE, LEFT 
WALRUS STREET (KENSINGTON CIVIC CENTRE), RIGHT FACTRETON AVENUE, RIGHT 
SUNDERLAND STREET, RIGHT LUGMAG AVENUE, RIGHT TYPHOON STREET, LEFT 
VLIEGTUIG AVENUE, LEFT FACTRETON AVENUE, RIGHT 16TH AVENUE TO MAITLAND 
TERMINUS. RETURNING VIA 16TH AVENUE, RIGHT DAPPER STREET, LEFT 15TH 
AVENUE, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT 16TH AVENUE THEN VIA NORMAL ROUTE 
IN REVERSE DIRECTION TO CAPE TOWN. 
BSA2 CAPE TOWN - FRESNAYE (VIA HIGH LEVEL ROAD) 
------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM CAPE TOWN (GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS), LEFT LOWER PLEIN STREET, 
RIGHT DARLING STREET, RIGHT ADDERLEY STREET, LEFT STRAND STREET, RIGHT 
BREE STREET, LEFT STRAND STREET ONTO HIGH LEVEL ROAD, RIGHT AVENUE DE 
FRESNAYE TO FRESNAYE TERMINUS. 
BSA3 FRESNAYE - CAPE TOWN (VIA HIGH LEVEL ROAD) 
------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF BSA2 
BSA5 FRESNAYE - CAPE TOWN  (VIA OCEAN VIEW DRIVE) 
----------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM AVENUE DE FRESNAYE, RIGHT AVENUE LE SEUER, RIGHT AVENUE 
NORMANDIE, LEFT OCEAN VIEW DRIVE, LEFT BEN NEVIS, RIGHT HIGH LEVEL, STRAND 
STREET, RIGHT ADDERLEY STREET, LEFT STRAND STREET EXTENTION, RIGHT 
BUITENKANT STREET, TO GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS (CAPE TOWN). 
BSA4 CAPE TOWN - FRESNAYE (VIA OCEAN VIEW DRIVE) 
------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF BSA5 
BXA4 HANOVER PARK - CAPE TOWN VIA MOUNTVIEW/MOWBRAY 
----------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM HANOVER PARK TERMINUS, LEFT SURRAN RD, RIGHT HANOVER PARK AVE, 
BELLMORE AVE, LEFT REPULSE RD, RIGHT JOHNSON RD, LEFT KLIPFONTEIN RD, 
DURBAN ROAD (VIA MOWBRAY) RIGHT MAIN ROAD, VICTORIA ROAD, SIR LOWRY ROAD, 
DARLING STREET, RIGHT BUITENKANT STREET, LEFT TO CAPE TOWN. 
BXA5 CAPE TOWN - HANOVER PARK VIA MOWBRAY/MOUNTVIEW 
--------------------------------------------------- 
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REVERSE OF BXA4 
CBA0 HANOVER PARK - MOWBRAY VIA BELGRAVIA ROAD 
----------------------------------------------- 
DEPART HANOVER PARK TERMINUS, LEFT SURRAN ROAD, RIGHT HANOVER PARK AVENUE, 
LEFT TURFHALL ROAD, RIGHT BELGRAVIA ROAD, LEFT KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, DURBAN 
ROAD TO MOWBRAY TERMINUS. 
CBA1 MOWBRAY - HANOVER PARK VIA BELGRAVIA ROAD 
------------------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF CBA0 
CBB0 HANOVER PARK - TOLLGATE (WOODSTOCK) VIA FREEWAY 
------------------------------------------------------- 
HANOVER PARK TERMINUS VIA SURRAN RD, RIGHT HANOVER PARK AVE, LEFT TURFHALL 
RD, RIGHT BELGRAVIA RD, LEFT KLIPFONTEIN RD, RIGHT JAN SMUTS DRIVE, LEFT 
SETTLERS WAY, RIGHT VIA MAIN RD TO TOLLGATE DEPOT. 
CBB1 TOLLGATE (WOODSTOCK) - HANOVER PARK VIA FREEWAY 
----------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF CBB0 
CBC0 HANOVER PARK - CAPE TOWN VIA BELGRAVIA/MOWBRAY 
---------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART HANOVER PARK TERMINUS, LEFT SURRAN ROAD, RIGHT HANOVER PARK AVENUE, 
LEFT TURFHALL ROAD, RIGHT BELGRAVIA ROAD, LEFT KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, DURBAN 
ROAD (VIA MOWBRAY TERMINUS) RIGHT MAIN RD, RIGHT RUSSELL STREET, LEFT 
NEWMARKET STREET, STRAND STREET EXTENSION, LEFT LOWER BUITENKANT STREET, 
RIGHT INTO GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, CAPE TOWN. 
CBC1 CAPE TOWN - HANOVER PARK VIA FREEWAY 
------------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF CBCO 
CCA0 CAPE TOWN - CENTURY CITY 
-------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT STRAND, 
NEW MARKET, ALBERT ROAD, (SALT RIVER), LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT 
KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT BOSMANDAM ROAD, RIGHT RATANGA, LEFT AROUND CENTURY 
BLVD TO CENTURY CITY TERMINUS. RETURNING VIA ABOVE ROUTE IN REVERSE 
DIRECTION TO CAPE TOWN. 
CCA1 CENTURY CITY - CAPE TOWN 
------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF CCA0 
CHA1 HANOVER PARK - KILLARNEY 
------------------------------- 
DEPART HANOVER PARK TERMINUS, RIGHT SURRAN ROAD, RIGHT STONELANDS ROAD, 
LEFT LONEDOWN ROAD, LEFT VANGUARD DRIVE, N7, LEFT BOSMANDAM DRIVE, RIGHT 
MONTAGUE DRIVE, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD TO KILLARNEY TERMINUS. 
CHA0 KILLARNEY - HANOVER PARK 
------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF CHA1 
CHB0 KILLARNEY - HANOVER PARK VIA NEWFIELDS 
----------------------------------------------- 
DEPART KILLARNEY TERMINUS, ALONG KOEBERG RD, LEFT MONTAGUE DRIVE, LEFT 
BOSMANSDAM DRIVE, RIGHT N7, ONTO VANGUARD DRIVE, RIGHT TURFHALL ROAD, LEFT 
NEWFIELDS AVENUE, RIGHT LODEWYK STREET, LEFT SURRAN ROAD TO HANOVER PARK 
TERMINUS. 
CHB2 HANOVER PARK - DU NOON VIA KILLARNEY GARDENS 
-------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART HANOVER PARK TERMINUS, RIGHT SURRAN ROAD, RIGHT STONELANDS ROAD, 
LEFT LONEDOWN ROAD, LEFT VANGUARD DRIVE, N7, LEFT BOSMANDAM DRIVE, RIGHT 
MONTAGUE DRIVE, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD (VIA KILLARNEY TERMINUS). POTTSDAM ROAD, 
RIGHT AROUND KILLARNEY ROAD (KILLARNEY GARDENS), TURN RIGHT INTO POTSDAM 
ROAD TO CNR NKUNKWANA ROAD (DU NOON) RETURNING VIA ABOVE ROUTE IN REVERSE 
DIRECTION TO HANOVER PARK. 
CMB2 CAPE TOWN - HOUT BAY BEACH - HOUT BAY HARBOUR 
---------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE, CAPE TOWN, LEFT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT DARLING 
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ROAD, RIGHT ADDERLEY STREET, LEFT VAN RIEBEECK STREET INTO SOMERSET 
ROAD, MAIN ROAD, (VIA GREEN POINT), THREE ANCHOR BAY, REGENT ROAD, 
(SEA POINT), LEFT QUEENS, RIGHT VICTORIA ROAD, LEFT PRINCESS ROAD, RIGHT 
HOUT BAY MAIN ROAD (VIA HOUT BAY BEACH) RETURN TO PRINCESS ROAD, LEFT 
VICTORIA ROAD, RIGHT VIA HARBOUR ROAD TO HOUT BAY HARBOUR. 
CMB3 HOUT BAY HARBOUR - HOUT BAY BEACH - CAPE TOWN 
---------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF CMB2 
CWA1 MOWBRAY - KIRSTENBOSCH 
------------------------------ 
DEPART MOWBRAY TERMINUS, RIGHT ST.PETERS ROAD, LEFT MAIN ROAD, RIGHT DEAN 
ROAD, LEFT NEWLANDS AVENUE, LEFT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT EDINBURGH DRIVE, 
RIGHT BISHOPSCOURT DRIVE, RIGHT KIRSTENBOSCH DRIVE, LEFT RHODES DRIVE TO 
KIRSTENBOSCH GARDENS. 
CWA0 KIRSTENBOSCH - MOWBRAY 
----------------------------- 
REVERSE OF CWA1 
CWA2 CAPE TOWN - KIRSTENBOSCH VIA MOWBRAY 
----------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, CAPE TOWN, VIA LOWER PLEIN STREET, LEFT MAIN 
ROAD, LEFT STATION ROAD TO MOWBRAY TERMINUS. RETURNING FROM MOWBRAY VIA ST. 
PETERS ROAD, LEFT MAIN ROAD, RIGHT DEAN ROAD, LEFT NEWLANDS AVENUE, LEFT 
PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT EDINBURGH DRIVE, RIGHT BISHOPSCOURT DRIVE, RIGHT 
KIRSTENBOSCH DRIVE, LEFT RHODES DRIVE TO KIRSTENBOSCH GARDENS. 
CWA3 KIRSTENBOSCH - CAPE TOWN VIA MOWBRAY 
------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF CWA2 
DAA1 CAPE TOWN - KILLARNEY 
---------------------------- 
DEPART FROM GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, CAPE TOWN, RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, 
RIGHT STRAND STREET EXTENSION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT RD, LEFT 
VOORTREKKER RD, LEFT VIA KOEBERG RD TO KILLARNEY. RETURN VIA ABOVE 
ROUTE IN REVERSE DIRECTION TO CAPE TOWN. 
DAA0 KILLARNEY - CAPE TOWN 
--------------------------- 
REVERSE OF DAA1 
DAA3 CAPE TOWN - CAMBRIDGE 
--------------------------- 
GOLDEN ACRE (CAPE TOWN), RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT STRAND STREET 
EXTENSION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT RD, LEFT VOORTREKKER RD, LEFT 
KOEBERG RD TO CAMBRIDGE. 
DAA2 CAMBRIDGE - CAPE TOWN 
--------------------------- 
REVERSE OF DAA3 
DAA5 SALT RIVER MARKET - KILLARNEY 
------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM SALT RIVER MARKET VIA VOORTREKKER RD, LEFT KOEBERG RD TO 
KILLARNEY. 
DAA4 KILLARNEY - SALT RIVER MARKET 
------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF DAA5 
DAA7 SALTRIVER - CAMBRIDGE 
--------------------------- 
DEPART FROM SALT RIVER MARKET VIA VOORTREKKER RD, LEFT KOEBERG RD, TO 
CAMBRIDGE TERMINUS. 
DAA6 CAMBRIDGE - SALT RIVER 
---------------------------- 
REVERSE OF DAA7 
DAA9 CAPE TOWN - KILLARNEY VIA MONTAGUE GARDENS 
------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS IN CAPE TOWN, THEN RIGHT LOWER PLEIN 
STREET, RIGHT STRAND STREET EXTENSION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT RD, 
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LEFT VOORTREKKER RD, LEFT KOEBERG RD, RIGHT BOSMANSDAM RD, LEFT MONTAGUE 
DRIVE, RIGHT KOEBERG RD TO KILLARNEY. 
DAA8 KILLARNEY - CAPE TOWN VIA MONTAGUE GARDENS 
------------------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF DAA9 
DAB3 CAPE TOWN - MONTAGUE GARDENS 
------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM GOLDEN ACRE, CAPE TOWN, RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT STRAND 
STREET EXTENSION, NEWMARKET STREET, ALBERT RD, LEFT VOORTREKKER RD, LEFT 
KOEBERG RD, RIGHT BOSMANSDAM RD, LEFT MONTAGUE DRIVE TO MONTAGUE GARDENS. 
RETURN VIA ABOVE ROUTE IN REVERSE DIRECTION TO STRAND STREET EXTENSION, 
LEFT LOWER BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE. 
DAB2 MONTAGUE GARDENS - CAPE TOWN 
---------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF DAB3 
DAB9 CAPE TOWN VIA FREEWAY - CAMBRIDGE 
--------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS (CAPE TOWN), LEFT PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
DARLING STREET, RIGHT ADDERLEY STREET, HEERENGRACHT, RIGHT HERTZOG 
BOULEVARD, LEFT OSWALD PIROW, RIGHT TABLE BAY BOULEVARD, N1, LEFT KOEBERG 
ROAD TO CAMBRIDGE TERMINUS. 
DAB8 CAMBRIDGE VIA FREEWAY - CAPE TOWN 
---------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF DAB9 
DAC3 CAPE TOWN - KILLARNEY VIA MARINE DRIVE/TABLE VIEW 
------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE, LEFT PLEIN STREET, RIGHT DARLING STREET, RIGHT 
ADDERLEY STREET INTO HEERENGRACHT, RIGHT HERTZOG BOULEVARD, LEFT 
OSWALD PIROW, RIGHT TABLE BAY BOULEVARD, LEFT MARINE DRIVE ONTO OTTO 
DU PLESSIS DRIVE, WEST COAST ROAD, RIGHT BLAAUWBERG ROAD (VIA TABLE VIEW 
CENTRE), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD TO KILLARNEY TERMINUS. RETURN VIA ABOVE ROUTE 
IN REVERSE DIRECTION TO STRAND STREET EXTENTION, LEFT LOWER-BUITENKANT 
STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, CAPE TOWN. 
DAC2 KILLARNEY - CAPE TOWN VIA TABLE VIEV/MARINE DRIVE 
------------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF DAC3 
DAE4 1ST STOP (FORESHORE) VIA MARINE DRIVE/TABLE VIEW - KILLARNEY 
------------------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM 1ST STOP FORESHORE, HEERENGRACHT, RIGHT HERTZOG BLVD, LEFT 
OSWALD PIROW, RIGHT N1, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, RIGHT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, (VIA 
TABLE VIEW), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD TO KILLARNEY TERMINUS. 
DAG6 SALT RIVER MARKET - DOLPHIN BEACH 
--------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM SALT RIVER MARKET VIA VOORTREKKER RD, LEFT KOEBERG RD (VIA 
KILLARNEY TERMINUS), RETURN TO KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, LEFT 
WESTCOAST ROAD, RIGHT MARINE DRIVE TO DOLPHIN BEACH TERMINUS. 
DAH0 SUMMER GREENS - CAPE TOWN VIA KOEBERG RD/CAMBRIDGE 
-------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM 7TH ELEVEN SUPERMARKET (SUMMER GREENS TERMINUS) VIA SUMMER 
GREENS DRIVE, THEN TURN RIGHT ONTO STATION ROAD, RIGHT BLACKSMITH ROAD, 
RIGHT SOLDIER AVENUE, LEFT SUMMER GREEN DRIVE, LEFT BOSMANDAM DRIVE, 
LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER CIRCLE 
INTO ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET, STRAND STREET EXTENTION, LEFT BUITENKANT TO 
GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS (CAPE TOWN). 
DAH3 DOLPHIN BEACH - KILLARNEY 
------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM PROTEA DOLPHIN BEACH TERMINUS VIA MARINE DRIVE, RIGHT 
BLAAUWBERG ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD TO KILLARNEY TERMINUS. 
DAK0 CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY - BLAAUWBERG 
----------------------------------------- 
CAPE TOWN (GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS), RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENSION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT RD, LEFT VOORTREKKER 
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RD, LEFT KOEBERG RD, VIA KILLARNEY, LEFT VIA BLAAUWBERG ROAD TO BLAAUWBERG 
MALL. 
DAK1 BLAAUWBERG - CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY 
-------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF DAK0 
DAK2 SUMMERGREENS - CAPE TOWN VIA KOEBERG RD/CAMBRIDGE 
------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM 7TH ELEVEN SUPERMARKET (SUMMER GREENS TERMINUS) VIA SUMMER 
GREENS DRIVE, THEN TURN RIGHT ONTO STATION ROAD, RIGHT BLACKSMITH ROAD, 
RIGHT SOLDIER AVENUE, LEFT SUMMER GREENS DRIVE, LEFT BOSMANDAM DRIVE, LEFT 
KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER CIRCLE INTO 
ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET STREET, 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, LEFT BUITENKANT TO GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS (CAPE 
TOWN). 
DAK6 DUNOON - CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY 
--------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM DU NOON TERMINUS, (ON POTSDAM RD.) VIA POTSDAM ROAD, KILLARNEY, 
KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER CIRCLE INTO 
ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET, STRAND STREET EXTENTION LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO 
GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS. 
DAK8 - CAPE TOWN - KILLARNEY GARDENS VIA MONTAGUE GARDENS 
----------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS IN CAPE TOWN, THEN RIGHT LOWER PLEIN 
STREET, RIGHT STRAND STREET EXTENSION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT BOSMANSDAM ROAD, LEFT MONTAGUE 
DRIVE, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, KILLARNEY TERMINUS, POTSDAM ROAD, RIGHT AROUND 
KILLARNEY ROAD (KILLARNEY GARDENS) TO CORNER OF POTSDAM ROAD. 
DAL0 KILLARNEY GARDENS - CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY 
--------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR POTTSDAM & KILLARNEY ROAD, THEN RIGHT AROUND KILLARNEY ROAD 
(KILLARNEY GARDENS), THEN LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, (VIA KILLARNEY TERMINUS) 
KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER CIRCLE INTO 
ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET, STRAND STREET EXTENTION LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO 
GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS. 
DTF9 KOEBERG POWER STN - CAPE TOWN VIA MELKBOS/BLOUBERG/KILLARNEY 
------------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM KOEBERG POWER STATION TERMINUS CONTINUE TOWARDS WESTCOAST ROAD, THEN 
RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, THEN RIGHT WESTCOAST ACCESS ROAD, LEFT NAPOLEON ROAD, 
(DUYNEFONTEIN), LEFT ATLANTIS ROAD, RIGHT OU SKIP PAD, LEFT DUNKER 
ROAD, LEFT CHARLES HOFFE ROAD, RIGHT OU SKIP PAD, (MELKBOSSTRAND), RIGHT 
ELEVENTH, LEFT MOSTERT, LEFT 6TH AVENUE, OTTO DU PLESSIS, MARINE DRIVE, 
THEN LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, (TABLE VIEW), THEN LEFT VIA KOEBERG ROAD (VIA 
KILLARNEY TERMINUS), FROM KILLARNEY TERMINUS TURN RIGHT INTO KOEBERG ROAD, 
THEN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT ALBERT ROAD, NEWMARKET STREET, STRAND 
STREET, LEFT LOWER PLEIN STREET, LEFT VIA BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE 
TERMINUS. 
MELKBOS DTF8 CAPE TOWN - KOEBERG POWER STN VIA KILLARNEY/BLOUBERG 
------------------------------------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF DTF9 
DTG0 CAPE TOWN - KOEBERG POWER STN. VIA KILLARNEY/BLOUBERG/MELKBOS 
-------------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD VIA KILLARNEY, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT, THEN 
BEACH ROAD, VIA OTTO DU PLESSIS DRIVE, (VIA BLOUBERG), LEFT SIXTH AVENUE 
(MELKBOS), RIGHT MOSTERT, RIGHT ELEVENTH, LEFT OTTO DU PLESSIS, OU SKIP 
PAD, LEFT CHARLES HOFFE, RIGHT DUNKER, RIGHT OU SKIP PAD, LEFT ATLANTIS, 
NAPOLEON (DUYNEFONTEIN), LEFT WESTCOAST ACCESS, LEFT WEST COAST ROAD, LEFT 
VIA KOEBERG POWER STN. (ACCESS ROAD) TO KOEBERG POWER STN. 
DUA0 MAMRE - MONTAGUE GARDENS VIA KILLARNEY 
---------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
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RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, RIGHT 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, (VIA KILLARNEY), 
RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT VIA MONTAGUE DRIVE TO MONTAGUE GARDENS. 
DUB5 MONTAGUE GARDENS - MAMRE VIA KILLARNEY/MELKBOS 
------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM MONTAGUE GARDENS VIA MONTAGUE DRIVE, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD (VIA 
KILLARNEY), RIGHT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT 
MELKBOSSTRAND, OTTO DU PLESSIS, (MELKBOS), LEFT OU SKIP PAD, RIGHT 
ATLANTIS ROAD, RIGHT AROUND NAPOLEON, RIGHT WESTCOAST ACCESS, LEFT 
WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, OLD MAMRE DARLING ROAD, LEFT MAMRE 
MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS. 
DXB7 TOLLGATE - RETREAT VIA MAIN ROAD 
-------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM TOLLGATE DEPOT (WOODSTOCK) LEFT  SIR LOWRY ROAD, VICTORIA ROAD, 
MAIN ROAD, LEFT STATION ROAD TO RETREAT TERMINUS. 
DXC1 CAPE TOWN VIA MAIN ROAD/GROOTE SCHUUR HOSP. - RETREAT 
------------------------------------------------------------ 
GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) LEFT PLEIN STREET, LEFT DARLING STREET, 
SIR LOWRY ROAD, VICTORIA ROAD, MAIN ROAD, RIGHT GROOTE SCHUUR DRIVE (VIA 
G.S.HOSPITAL), RETURN RIGHT ONTO MAIN ROAD, THEN LEFT VIA STATION ROAD 
TO RETREAT TERMINUS. 
DXC0 RETREAT - CAPE TOWN VIA GROOTE SCHUUR HOSP./MAIN ROAD 
----------------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF DXC1 
DXC3 CAPE TOWN - RETREAT VIA MAIN ROAD 
--------------------------------------- 
GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) LEFT PLEIN STREET, LEFT DARLING STREET, 
SIR LOWRY ROAD, VICTORIA ROAD, MAIN ROAD, LEFT VIA STATION ROAD TO RETREAT 
TERMINUS. 
DXC2 RETREAT - CAPE TOWN VIA MAIN ROAD 
-------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF DXC3 
DYA2 PELLA VIA KILLARNEY/MAIN ROAD  - CAPE TOWN 
------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART PELLA TERMINUS VIA PELLA ROAD, LEFT OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, WESCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, VIA KILLARNEY 
KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER TRAFFIC 
INTO DURHAM ROAD, RIGHT MAIN ROAD, RIGHT BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN 
ACRE TERMINUS, CAPE TOWN. 
DYB0 CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY/ATLANTIS - MAMRE 
---------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD VIA KILLARNEY, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT 
WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT CHAREL UYS, (ATLANTIS) RIGHT 
KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, THEN OVER CHAREL UYS ONTO 
GARDENIA, GROSVENOR, RIGHT PALMER, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT 
CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, RIGHT 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, VIA R304, OLD MAMRE DARLING ROAD, LEFT  SILVERSTROOM, 
RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT ENON, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS. 
DYB1 MAMRE VIA WESTCOAST ROAD/MARINE DRIVE - CAPE TOWN 
-------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, RIGHT 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, MARINE DRIVE, N1 LEFT LOWER CHURCH, RIGHT 
ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET STREET EXTENTION, LEFT BUITENKANT STREET, RIGHT TO 
GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, 
CAPE TOWN. 
DYC6 PELLA VIA KILLARNEY - MONTAGUE GARDENS 
--------------------------------------------- 
DEPART PELLA TERMINUS VIA PELLA ROAD, LEFT OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, WESCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, VIA KILLARNEY 
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RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT VIA MONTAGUE DRIVE TO MONTAGUE GARDENS. 
DYD4 PELLA VIA KILLARNEY/ALBERT RD - CAPE TOWN ACRE TERMINUS (CAPE TOWN). 
------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART PELLA TERMINUS VIA PELLA ROAD, LEFT OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, VIA KILLARNEY 
KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE INTO ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET, LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE 
TERMINUS, CAPE TOWN. 
DYE6 MAMRE - CAPE TOWN VIA PELLA/KILLARNEY 
------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, LEFT PELLA 
ROAD TO PELLA TERMINUS, RETURN VIA PELLA ROAD, LEFT LEFT OLD DARLING ROAD, 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD LEFT BLAAUWBERG, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET STREET, STRAND STREET, LEFT 
BUITENKANT STREET 
DYE7 CAPE TOWN - MAMRE VIA KILLARNEY/PELLA 
------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF DYE6 
DYE8 PELLA - CAPE TOWN (VIA MAMRE/ATLANTIS/KILLARNEY) 
------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM PELLA TERMINUS VIA PELLA ROAD, THEN RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, 
LEFT SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE 
MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, VIA R304, CHAREL UYS DRIVE, LEFT, 
WESTCOAST ROAD LEFT BLAAUWBERG, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT ALBERT ROAD, 
NEW MARKET STREET, STRAND STREET, LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE 
(CAPE TOWN). 
DYF0 CAPE TOWN VIA M/GARDENS/KILLARNEY/ATLANTIS - MAMRE 
--------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT BOSMANDAM ROAD, LEFT MONTAGUE DRIVE, RIGHT 
KOEBERG ROAD (VIA KILLARNEY), RIGHT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT CHAREL UYS, (ATLANTIS) VIA R304, OLD DARLING ROAD, 
LEFT LEFT SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT ENON, LEFT MAMRE MAIN 
ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS. 
DYF2 MAMRE - ATLANTIS VIA ATLANTIS INDUSTRIA 
--------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, R304, VIA 
(ATLANTIS) CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT CHRISTOPER STARKE (ATLANTIS INDUSTRIA), 
LEFT VIA JOHN VAN NIEKERK TO CORNER OF CHAREL UYS DRIVE. 
DYF4 KILLARNEY - MAMRE VIA PELLA 
---------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM KILLARNEY TERMINUS, RIGHT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST 
ROAD,DASSENBERG DRIVE, OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD VIA PELLA TERMINUS RETURN VIA 
PELLA ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, LEFT SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT 
PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT ENON, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS. 
DYF6 MAMRE - CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY/PAARDEN EILAND/WOODSTOCK 
--------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, DASSENBERG 
DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD , (TO KILLARNEY) RIGHT KOEBERG 
ROAD, RIGHT SECTION ROAD (PAARDEN EILAND), LEFT CARLISLE, RIGHT PAARDEN 
EILAND DRIVE, 
LEFT MARINE DRIVE, N1, LEFT LOWER CHURCH, OVER WOODSTOCK BRIDGE, LEFT 
ALBERT ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER TRAFFIC CIRCLE ONTO DURHAM ROAD, RIGHT 
MAIN ROAD, RIGHT VIA BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE. 
DYF8 MAMRE - CAPE TOWN VIA ATLANTIS/KILLARNEY 
---------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
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RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, R304, VIA 
(ATLANTIS) CHAREL UYS DRIVE, LEFT, WESTCOAST ROAD LEFT BLAAUWBERG, RIGHT 
KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET STREET, 
STRAND STREET, LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE (CAPE TOWN). 
DYGO CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY/ATLANTIS/PELLA - MAMRE 
----------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD VIA KILLARNEY, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, LEFT WESTCOAST 
ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT CHAREL UYS, (ATLANTIS) VIA R304, OLD MAMRE 
DARLING ROAD, THEN RIGHT PELLA MAIN ROAD TO PELLA TERMINUS. RETURN VIA 
PELLA ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, LEFT SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT ENON, 
LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE 
TERMINUS. 
DYG2 ATLANTIS IND - MAMRE VIA PELLA 
------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM FROM CNR CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT VIA JOHN VAN NIEKERK (ATLANTIS 
IND), RIGHT CHRISTOPHER STARKE, LEFT CHAREL UYS, VIA R304, OLD MAMRE/ 
DARLING ROAD VIA PELLA TERMINUS RETURN VIA PELLA ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLD 
MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, LEFT SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT ENON, 
LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS. 
DYG4 A.D.E. (ATLANTIS IND) - MAMRE VIA PELLA 
----------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM A.D.E. FACTORY VIA WILLIAM GOURLEY, LEFT NEIL HARE, LEFT JOH 
VAN NIEKERK, THEN OVER CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO JOHN VAN NIEKERK, THEN RIGHT 
CHRISTOPHER STARKE, LEFT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, VIA R304, OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD 
VIA PELLA TERMINUS RETURN VIA PELLA ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLD MAMRE/DARLING 
ROAD, LEFT SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD,RIGHT ENON, LEFT MAMRE MAIN 
ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS. 
DYG6 CAPE TOWN - MAMRE VIA MAIN RD/DURHAM RD/KILLARNEY/PELLA 
-------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, CAPE TOWN, LEFT LOWER PLEIN STREET, LEFT 
DARLING STREET, SIR LOWRY ROAD, VICTORIA ROAD, MAIN ROAD, LEFT DURHAM ROAD, 
RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, (VIA KILLARNEY) RIGHT BLAAUWBERG 
ROAD RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, LEFT 
SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT ENON, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO 
MAMRE TERMINUS 
DYG8 CAPE TOWN - MAMRE VIA WOODSTOCK/MARINE DR/WESTCOAST RD 
------------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM CAPE TOWN (GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS), RIGHT PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, LEFT OVER WOODSTOCK BRIDGE, 
RIGHT TABLE BAY BOULEVARD, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG 
DRIVE, LEFT OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, LEFT SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON, LEFT OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE 
TERMINUS. 
DYH0 KOEBERG STN. - MAMRE VIA ATLANTIS 
----------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM KOEBERG STATION VIA VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT WINGFIELD ROAD, N7, 
LEFT PHILADELPHIA ROAD, RIGHT R304, REYGERSDAL, THEN RIGHT R304 (ATLANTIS), 
VIA OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, PELLA TERMINUS RETURN VIA PELLA ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, LEFT SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD,RIGHT 
ENON, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS. 
DYH1 MAMRE - CAPE TOWN VIA ATLANTIS/N7/VOORTREKKER RD 
-------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, R304, VIA 
(ATLANTIS) CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT CHRISTOPER STARKE (ATLANTIS INDUSTRIA), 
LEFT VIA JOHN VAN NIEKERK TO CORNER OF CHAREL UYS DRIVE, LEFT KERRIA 
AVENUE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, 
LEFT PHILADELPHIA, RIGHT N7, WINGFIELD, VANGUARD DR., RIGHT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER TRAFFIC CIRCLE ONTO ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET, 
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STRAND STREET EXTENTION, LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS. 
DYH2 MAMRE - CAPE TOWN VIA MARINE DR/PAARDEN EILAND/DURHAM RD/MAIN RD 
------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, DASSENBERG 
DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT SECTION ROAD (PAARDEN EILAND), RIGHT CARLISLE, 
RIGHT PAARDEN EILAND DRIVE, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, N1, LEFT LOWER CHURCH, OVER 
WOODSTOCK 
BRIDGE, LEFT ALBERT ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER TRAFFIC CIRCLE ONTO 
DURHAM ROAD, RIGHT MAIN ROAD, RIGHT VIA BUITENKANT STREET, TO GOLDEN ACRE. 
DYH4 MAMRE - CAPE TOWN VIA PELLA/KILLARNEY/MONTAGUE GARDENS 
-------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, LEFT PELLA 
ROAD TO PELLA TERMINUS, RETURN VIA PELLA ROAD, LEFT LEFT OLD DARLING ROAD, 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD LEFT BLAAUWBERG, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT 
MONTAGUE DRIVE 
RIGHT BOSMANDAM ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT 
ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET STREET, STRAND STREET, LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO 
GOLDEN ACRE (CAPE TOWN). 
DYH6 MAMRE - EPPING IND VIA ATLANTIS/N7/ 
----------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, R304, 
(ATLANTIS), LEFT KLEIN DASSENBERG ROAD, RIGHT N7, VANGUARD DRIVE, LEFT 
VIKING ROAD, RIGHT AROUND BOFORS CIRCLE, THEN OVER VANGUARD DRIVE, LEFT 
AROUND GUNNERS CIRCLE, THEN RIGHT BENBOW AVENUE TO EPPING TERMINUS. 
DYH7 EPPING IND - MAMRE VIA N7/ATLANTIS 
---------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF DYH6 
DYH8 MAMRE - CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY 
-------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, DASSENBERG 
DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD LEFT BLAAUWBERG, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG 
ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET STREET, STRAND 
STREET, LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE (CAPE TOWN). 
DYH9 CAPE TOWN - MAMRE VIA KILLARNEY 
-------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF DYH8 
DYI0 TOLLGATE - MAMRE VIA MAIN RD/DURHAM RD/MONTAGUE GNDS/KILLARNEY 
-------------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM TOLLGATE DEPOT, LEFT SIR LOWRY ROAD, VICTORIA ROAD, MAIN ROAD, 
LEFT DURHAM ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT 
BOSMANDAM DRIVE 
LEFT MONTAGUE DRIVE (VIA MONTAGUE GDNS), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, (VIA 
KILLARNEY) RIGHT BLAAUWBERG ROAD RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, LEFT SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT ENON, 
LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE 
TERMINUS. 
DYI1 TOLLGATE - MAMRE VIA MAIN RD/DURHAM RD/MONTAGUE GNDS/KILLARNEY/PELLA 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM TOLLGATE DEPOT, LEFT SIR LOWRY ROAD, VICTORIA ROAD, MAIN ROAD, 
LEFT DURHAM ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT 
BOSMANDAM DRIVE, LEFT MONTAGUE DRIVE (VIA MONTAGUE GARDENS), RIGHT KOEBERG 
ROAD, (VIA KILLARNEY) RIGHT BLAAUWBERG ROAD RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, RIGHT VIA PELLA ROAD TO TERMINUS. 
RETURN VIA PELLA ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLD 
MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, LEFT SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT ENON, 
LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE 
TERMINUS. 
DYI2 MAMRE - CAPE TOWN VIA PELLA/KILLARNEY/DURHAM AVE/MAIN RD 
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--------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, LEFT PELLA 
ROAD TO PELLA TERMINUS, RETURN VIA PELLA ROAD, LEFT LEFT OLD DARLING ROAD, 
DASSENBERG 
DRIVE, WESCOAST ROAD LEFT BLAAUWBERG, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, LEFT AROUND DURHAM ROAD INTO DURHAM ROAD, RIGHT MAIN ROAD, RIGHT 
BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE (CAPE TOWN). 
DYI3 TOLLGATE - MAMRE VIA MAIN RD/DURHAM RD/KILLARNEY/PELLA 
------------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM TOLLGATE DEPOT, LEFT SIR LOWRY ROAD, VICTORIA ROAD, MAIN ROAD, 
LEFT DURHAM ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD (VIA KILLARNEY) 
RIGHT BLAAUWBERG ROAD RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, OLD 
MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, RIGHT VIA PELLA ROAD TO TERMINUS. RETURN VIA PELLA 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, LEFT SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT 
ENON, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMR TERMINUS. 
DYI4 CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY/S.DAVID BAIRD/MELKBOS/ESCOM VILLAGE - MAMRE 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD VIA KILLARNEY, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT MARINE DRIVE, LEFT 
AROUND SIR DAVID BAIRD, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, VIA BLOUBERG, MELKBOS, LEFT OU 
SKIP PAD, RIGHT ATLANTIS ROAD, RIGHT AROUND NAPOLEON, RIGHT WESCOAST 
ACCESS, LEFT WESCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, LEFT OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, 
LEFT SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT ENON, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO 
MAMRE TERMINUS OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE 
TERMINUS. 
DYI6 MAMRE - CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY/MONTAGUE GARDENS 
------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, DASSENBERG 
DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD LEFT BLAAUWBERG, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT MONTAGUE 
DRIVE, RIGHT BOSMANSDAM ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT 
ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET STREET, STRAND STREET, LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN 
ACRE (CAPE TOWN). 
DYI7 CAPE TOWN - MAMRE VIA MONTAGUE GDNS/KILLARNEY 
-------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF DYI6 
DYI8 CAPE TOWN VIA MARINE DR./P.EILAND/KILLARNEY - MAMRE 
---------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CAPE TOWN (GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS), RIGHT PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, LEFT OVER WOODSTOCK BRIDGE, 
RIGHT TABLE BAY BOULEVARD, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, RIGHT PAARDEN EILAND ROAD, 
LEFT CARLISLE STREET, RIGHT SECTION, LEFT SECTION, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, (VIA 
KILLARNEY), LEFT BLAAUWBER ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, LEFT OLD 
MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, LEFT SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT ENON, LEFT MAMRE 
MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS. 
DYJ2 MAMRE - MONTAGUE GDNS VIA KILLARNEY 
------------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, DASSENBERG 
DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD LEFT BLAAUWBERG, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT VIA 
MONTAGUE DRIVE TO MONTAGUE GARDENS. 
DYJ4 MAMRE - ATLANTIS 
----------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, RIGHT 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, LEFT HERMES (ATLANTIS) RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT ANNA, LEFT 
WESFLEUR, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
AROUND GROSVENOR, RIGHT GARDENIA, RIGHT KERRIALAAN, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CNR 
CHRISTOPHER STARKE. 
DYJ6 CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY/ESCOM VILLAGE/ATLANTIS - MAMRE 
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-------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD VIA KILLARNEY, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, THEN RIGHT 
BEACH ROAD, OTTO DU PLESSIS (BLOUBERG), (MELKBOS), LEFT OU SKIP PAD, RIGHT 
ATLANTIS ROAD, RIGHT AROUND NAPOLEON, RIGHT WESCOAST ACCESS, LEFT WESCOAST 
ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT CHAREL UYS, (ATLANTIS) RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, THEN 
OVER CHAREL UYS ONTO GARDENIA, GROSVENOR, RIGHT PALMER, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT 
REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, 
RIGHT DASSENBERG DRIVE, VIA R304, OLD MAMRE DARLING ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO 
MAMRE TERMINUS. 
- MAMRE DYJ8 CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY/ESCOM VILLAGE/ATLANTIS/PELLA 
------------------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD VIA KILLARNEY, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, THEN RIGHT 
MARINE DRIVE, (BLOUBERG), (MELKBOS), LEFT OU SKIP PAD, RIGHT ATLANTIS ROAD, 
RIGHT AROUND NAPOLEON, RIGHT WESCOAST ACCESS, LEFT WESCOAST ROAD, 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT CHAREL UYS, (ATLANTIS) RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, 
THEN OVER CHAREL UYS ONTO GARDENIA, GROSVENOR, RIGHT PALMER, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT 
REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, 
RIGHT DASSENBERG DRIVE, VIA R304, OLD MAMRE DARLING ROAD, THEN RIGHT PELLA MAIN ROAD TO 
PELLA TERMINUS. RETURN VIA PELLA ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, LEFT 
SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT ENON, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS 
LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS. 
DYK0 MONTAGUE GARDENS - MAMRE  VIA ATLANTIS 
---------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM FROM MONTAGUE GARDENS VIA MONTAGUE DRIVE, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, 
(VIA KILLARNEY) RIGHT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT WESCOAST ROAD, (BAYSIDE 
CENTRE) DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT CHAREL UYS, (ATLANTIS) RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT 
GARDENIA, THEN OVER CHAREL UYS ONTO GARDENIA, GROSVENOR, RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT 
GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, RIGHT DASSENBERG DRIVE, VIA R304, OLD MAMRE DARLING ROAD, LEFT 
LEFT SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT ENON, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE 
TERMINUS LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS. 
DYK2 MONTAGUE GARDENS - MAMRE  VIA ATLANTIS 
--------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CAMBRIDGE TERMINUS ON CNR LOXTON AND KOEBERG ROAD, VIA KOEBERG 
ROAD (VIA KILLARNEY) RIGHT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT WESCOAST ROAD, (BAYSIDE 
CENTRE) DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT CHAREL UYS, (ATLANTIS) RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT 
GARDENIA, THEN OVER CHAREL UYS ONTO GARDENIA, GROSVENOR, RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, 
LEFT HERMES, RIGHT DASSENBERG DRIVE, VIA R304, OLD MAMRE DARLING ROAD, LEFT 
SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT ENON, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS 
LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS. 
DYK4 MAMRE - MONTAGUE GARDENS VIA KILLARNEY 
--------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, R304, VIA 
(ATLANTIS) CHAREL UYS DRIVE, LEFT, WESTCOAST ROAD LEFT BLAAUWBERG, RIGHT 
KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT VIA MONTAGUE DRIVE TO MONTAGUE GARDENS. 
DYK6 MAMRE - MONTAGUE GARDENS VIA KILLARNEY 
-------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, RIGHT 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, LEFT VIA KOEBERG 
ROAD TO KILLARNEY. 
DYK8 CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY/MELKBOS/ATLANTIS - MAMRE 
-------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD VIA KILLARNEY, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT 
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WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT MELKBOSSTRAND RIGHT OTTO DU PLESSIS DRIVE, LEFT 
OU SKIP PAD, RIGHT ATLANTIS ROAD, RIGHT AROUND NAPOLEON, RIGHT WESTCOAST ACCESS, LEFT 
WESCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT CHAREL UYS, (ATLANTIS) VIA R304, OLD DARLING 
ROAD, LEFT SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT ENON, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO 
MAMRE TERMINUS OLD MAMRE DARLING ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS. 
DZA0 MALMESBURY VIA ABBOTSDALE/KILLARNEY - CAPE TOWN 
-------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART MALMESBURY TERMINUS IN ZAMIA STREET, LEFT JAKARANDA, LEFT UNKNOWN 
STREET, LEFT IRIS, RIGHT GARDENIA, RIGHT HANEKOM, LEFT LEEUBEKKIE, LEFT 
HIVICUS, RIGHT GARDENIA, LEFT FRAISIA, LEFT ACRELAAN, RIGHT JAKARANDA, 
RIGHT ACACIA, LEFT DISIA, RIGHT ABBOTSDALE ROAD, LEFT N7, RIGHT POTSDAM, KOEBERG ROAD, 
(VIA KILLARNEY) KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE INTO ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET ROAD, STRAND STREET EXT., LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO 
CAPE TOWN. 
DZA1 CAPE TOWN - MALMESBURY VIA KILLARNEY/ABBOTSDALE 
----------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF DZA0 
DZA3 CAPE TOWN - WESBANK VIA KILLARNEY/ABBOTSDALE/MALMESBURY 
-------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, CAPE TOWN, RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, 
RIGHT STRAND STREET EXTENSION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT RD, LEFT 
VOORTREKKER RD, LEFT KOEBERG RD (VIA KILLARNEY), POTSDAM ROAD, LEFT N7, 
RIGHT ABBOTSDALE ROAD, LEFT OU KAAPSEWEG, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT 
BOKOMO ROAD, RIGHT OLEANDER, LEFT PALMBOOM, LEFT MIMOSA, LEFT PEPERBOOM 
(MALMESBURY), LEFT DARLINGWEG, RIGHT DISA, RIGHT AKASIA, LEFT GOUSBLOM, RIGHT EIKELAAN, 
LEFT JAKARANDA, RIGHT 
WATSONIA, LEFT VERBENA, LEFT ZIMIA, RIGHT JAKARANDA, LEFT MYRTLE ROAD, 
RIGHT VIA ALPHA ROAD TO WESBANK TERMINUS. 
DZA6 WESBANK (MALMESBURY)-CAPE TOWN VIA ABBOTSDALE/KILLARNEY 
------------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM WESBANK PARKING AREA, THEN LEFT MYRTLE ROAD, RIGHT ALPHA, 
IRIS ROAD VIA MALMESBURY TERMINUS IN ZAMIA STREET, LEFT JAKARANDA, LEFT 
UNKNOWN STREET, LEFT IRIS, RIGHT GARDENIA, RIGHT HANEKOM, LEFT 
LEEUBEKKIE, LEFT HIVICUS, RIGHT GARDENIA, LEFT FRAISIA, LEFT ACRELAAN, 
RIGHT JAKARANDA, RIGHT ACACIA, LEFT DISIA, RIGHT ABBOTSDALE ROAD, LEFT 
N7, RIGHT POTSDAM, KOEBERG ROAD, (VIA KILLARNEY) KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER TRAFFIC CIRCLE INTO ALBERT 
ROAD, NEW MARKET ROAD, STRAND STREET EXT., LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO 
CAPE TOWN. 
DZA3 CAPE TOWN - WESBANK (MALMESBURY) VIA KILLARNEY/ABBOTSDALE 
---------------------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF DZA6 
DZB0 MALMESBURY - A.D.E. VIA ABBOTSDALE/KALBASKRAAL/ATLANTIS IND 
----------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART MALMESBURY TERMINUS IN ZAMIA STREET, LEFT JAKARANDA, LEFT UNKNOWN 
STREET, LEFT IRIS, RIGHT GARDENIA, RIGHT HANEKOM, LEFT LEEUBEKKIE, LEFT 
HIVICUS, RIGHT GARDENIA, LEFT FRAISIA, LEFT ACRELAAN, RIGHT JAKARANDA, 
RIGHT ACACIA, LEFT 
DISIA, RIGHT ABBOTSDALE ROAD, LEFT N7, LEFT INTO KALBASKRAAL ROAD, THEN 
RETURN VIA KALBASKRAAL ROAD TOWARDS N7, THEN TURN LEFT ONTO N7, RIGHT KLEIN 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT MELKBOS (ATLANTIS IND), LEFT CHRISTOPHER STARKE, 
THEN ACROSS CHAREL UYS INTO CHRISTOPHER STARKE, LEFT JOHAN VAN NIEKERK, 
THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO JOHN VAN NIEKERK, THEN RIGHT NEIL HARE, RIGHT 
CHARLES PIERS, RIGHT VIA WILLIAM GOURLAY TO  A.D.E. 
DZB1 A.D.E. - MALMESBURY VIA ATLANTIS IND/KALBASKRAAL/ABBOTSDALE 
------------------------------------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF DZB0 
DZB8 MALMESBURY VIA ABBOTSDALE/KALBASKRAAL/KILLARNEY - CAPE TOWN 
------------------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART MALMESBURY TERMINUS IN ZAMIA STREET, LEFT JAKARANDA, LEFT UNKNOWN 
STREET, LEFT IRIS, RIGHT GARDENIA, RIGHT HANEKOM, LEFT LEEUBEKKIE, LEFT 
HIVICUS, RIGHT GARDENIA, LEFT FRAISIA, LEFT 
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ACRELAAN, RIGHT JAKARANDA, RIGHT ACACIA, LEFT DISIA, RIGHT ABBOTSDALE 
ROAD, LEFT N7, RIGHT POTSDAM, KOEBERG ROAD, (VIA KILLARNEY) KOEBERG 
ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER TRAFFIC CIRCLE 
INTO ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET ROAD, STRAND STREET EXT., LEFT BUITENKANT 
STREET TO CAPE TOWN. 
DZB9 CAPE TOWN - MALMESBURY VIA KILLARNEY/KALBASKRAAL/ABBOTSDALE 
------------------------------------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF DZB8 
DZC1 A.D.E. (ATLANTIS IND) - MALMESBURY VIA 
DASSENBERG/KALBASKRAAL/ABBOTSDALE 
------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM A.D.E. FACTORY VIA WILLIAM GOURLEY, LEFT NEIL HARE, LEFT JOHN 
VAN NIEKERK, THEN OVER CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO JOHN VAN NIEKERK, THEN RIGHT 
CHRISTOPHER STARKE, LEFT BLOMBOS ROAD, LEFT OLD MAMRE ROAD, RIGHT KLEIN 
DASSENBERG ROAD, LEFT N7, LEFT VIA DASSENBERG ROAD TO DASSENBERG TERMINUS. 
RETURN ALONG DASSENBERG ROAD, THEN LEFT VIA CHATSWORTH ROAD TO CHATSWORTH 
RETURN OVER N7 INTO KALBASKRAAL, RETURN RIGHT INTO N7, THEN RIGHT INTO 
ABBOTSDALE ROAD, LEFT OU KAAPSEWEG, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT BOKOMO 
ROAD, RIGHT OLEANDER, LEFT PALMBOOM, LEFT MIMOSA, LEFT PEPERBOOM 
(MALMESBURY), LEFT DARLINGWEG, RIGHT DISA 
RIGHT AKASIA, LEFT GOUSBLOM, RIGHT EIKELAAN, LEFT JAKARANDA, RIGHT 
WATSONIA, LEFT VERBENA, LEFT ZIMIA, RIGHT JAKARANDA, LEFT MYRTLE ROAD, 
RIGHT VIA ALPHA ROAD TO WESBANK TERMINUS. 
ESA0 MAITLAND VIA FACTRETON - METRO 
------------------------------------ 
DEPART MAITLAND TERMINUS, VIA 16TH AVENUE, LEFT FACTRETON AVENUE, 
VLIEGTUIG AVENUE, LEFT SUNDERLAND STREET, LEFT FACTRETON AVENUE, LEFT 
AVRO AVENUE, LEFT WALRUS STREET (KENSINGTON), RIGHT FACTRETON STREET, 
LEFT GRUMAN STREET, LEFT 10TH AVENUE, RIGHT BUNNEY STREET, VIA 6TH 
AVENUE, 12TH STREET, LEFT 5TH AVENUE, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT 
KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT SECTION STREET (PAARDEN EILAND), LEFT CARLISLE 
STREET, RIGHT PAARDEN EILAND ROAD, RIGHT SERVICE STREET, RIGHT 
HEATHERTON STREET, LEFT MILNER ROAD TO METRO TERMINUS. 
ESA1 METRO VIA FACTRETON - MAITLAND 
------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF ESA0 
ESA3 CAPE TOWN - METRO 
------------------------ 
DEPART FROM GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT PLEIN STREET,  RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, LEFT OVER WOODSTOCK BRIDGE, 
RIGHT TABLE BAY BOULEVARD, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, RIGHT PAARDEN EILAND ROAD, 
LEFT CARLISLE STREET, LEFT SECTION STREET, RIGHT SERVICE STREET, RIGHT 
HEATHERTON STREET, LEFT MILNER ROAD TO METRO TERMINUS. 
ESA2 METRO - CAPE TOWN 
------------------------- 
REVERSE OF ESA3 
OAB8 EDGEMEAD - MONTAGUE GARDENS 
--------------------------------- 
DEPART EDGEMEAD TERMINUS (BUSSTOP 927), VIA THIBUALT ROAD, LEFT LETCHWORTH, 
RIGHT THOMAS BOWLER, RIGHT WOODHEAD, RIGHT LOUIS THIBUALT, RIGHT EDGMEAD 
DRIVE, LEFT BOSMANDAM DRIVE, RIGHT VIA MONTAGUE DRIVE TO MONTAGUE GARDENS. 
PAA1 TOLLGATE (WOODSTOCK) - ATLANTIS VIA LWR MAIN RD./MARINE DR/P.EILAND 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM TOLLGATE DEPOT (WOODSTOCK), SIR LOWRY'S ROAD, LEFT BARRON, 
RIGHT ALBERT ROAD, LEFT WOODSTOCK BRIDGE, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, RIGHT PAARDEN 
EILAND ROAD, LEFT CARLISLE, LEFT SECTION ROAD, RIGHT SERVICE ROAD, RIGHT 
MARINE DRIVE, RIGHT BOUNDARY ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, (VIA KILLARNEY 
TERMINUS), RIGHT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, 
RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT VIA WESFLEUR, LEFT SAMPSON 
ROAD, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, 
RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO 
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GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER 
OF C.STARKE. 
PAA2 CAPE TOWN - ATLANTIS VIA KILLARNEY/WESCOAST RD/MELKBOS 
----------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD VIA KILLARNEY, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT 
WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT ATLANTIC BEACH ROAD, RIGHT OTTO DU PLESSIS, (MELKBOS 
CENTRE), LEFT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT 
GROSVENOR AVENUE, 
LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT VIA WESFLEUR, LEFT SAMPSON ROAD, RIGHT CHAREL UYS 
DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT 
GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT 
KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
PAA5 KILLARNEY - ATLANTIS 
-------------------------- 
DEPART FROM KILLARNEY, RIGHT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA 
AVENUE, LEFT VIA WESFLEUR, LEFT SAMPSON ROAD, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT 
REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER 
AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA 
STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF 
C.STARKE. 
ATLANTIS PAA4- KILLARNEY 
-------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAA5 
PAA9 ATLANTIS - SAXONSEA 
-------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, 
THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA,, GROSVENOR, THEN RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT AROUND 
WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT VIA GROSVENOR TO SAXON SEA TERMINUS. 
PAB5 MONTAGUE GARDENS - ATLANTIS 
--------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM MONTAGUE GARDENS, VIA MONTAGUE DRIVE, THEN RIGHT KOEBERG 
ROAD, (VIA KILLARNEY TERMINUS), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT BLAAUWBERG 
ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, 
RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT VIA WESFLEUR, LEFT 
SAMPSON ROAD, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT 
MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS 
DRIVE INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE 
TO CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
PAB4 ATLANTIS - MONTAGUE GARDENS 
--------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAB5 
PAB6 BELLVILLE VIA DURBANVILLE/DU NOON/KILLARNEY - ATLANTIS 
------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART BELLVILLE TERMINUS VIA CHARL MALAN, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT 
DURBAN ROAD, VIA WILLIE VAN SCHOOR ONTO DURBANVILLE ROAD, LEFT CHURCH 
STREET, LEFT RACECOURSE ROAD, ONTO DURBANVILLE ROAD (M13), RIGHT 
CONTERMANSKLOOF, LEFT POSMANSDAM ROAD, THEN OVER N7 ONTO POTSDAM ROAD 
(BYPASSING DU NOON), (VIA KILLARNEY TERMINUS), TURN RIGHT INTO BLAAUWBERG 
ROAD, RIGHT WESCOAST ROAD, 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES, RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA ROAD, 
LEFT WESFLEUR ROAD, LEFT SAMPSON ROAD, RIGHT CHARL MALAN DRIVE, RIGHT 
REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER ROAD, LEFT GROSVENOR 
AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE, INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, 
LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF CHRISTOPHER STARKE. 
PAC4 ATLANTIS - CAPE TOWN VIA MELKBOS/SIR DAVID BAIRD/BLOUBERG/KILLARNEY 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, 
THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA, GROSVENOR, THEN RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
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MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT AROUND 
WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, LEFT DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
WESTCOAST ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ACCESS ROAD, LEFT NAPOLEON ROAD, LEFT 
ATLANTIC, LEFT OU SKIP ROAD 
(ESCOM VILLAGE), OTTO DU PLESSIS (BLOUBERGSTRAND), RIGHT VIA SIR DAVID 
BAIRD DRIVE, RIGHT BEACH ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD (VIA TABLE VIEW 
SHOPPING CENTRE), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT ALBERT 
ROAD, NEW MARKET STREET, STRAND STREET, LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN 
ACRE (CAPE TOWN). 
PAC6 KILLARNEY - ATLANTIS VIA MELKBOS/ESCOM VILLAGE 
---------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM KILLARNEY TERMINUS, THEN RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT 
BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT LEFT BIRKENHEAD, RIGHT OTTO DU 
PLESSIS, OU SKIP PAD, RIGHT ATLANTIS ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ACCESS, LEFT 
WESCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR 
AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT VIA WESFLEUR, LEFT 
SAMPSON ROAD, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT 
MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS 
DRIVE INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE 
TO CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
PAC7 ATLANTIS - KILLARNEY VIA ESCOM/MELKBOS/BLOUBERG 
----------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAC6 
PAC7 ATLANTIS - KILLARNEY VIA ESCOM/MELKBOS/BLOUBERG 
----------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, 
THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA,, GROSVENOR, THEN RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT AROUND 
WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, LEFT DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
WESTCOAST ROAD, RIGHT 
WESTCOAST ACCESS ROAD, LEFT NAPOLEON ROAD, LEFT ATLANTIC, LEFT OU SKIP ROAD 
(ESCOM VILLAGE), VIA OTTO DU PLESSIS, (MELKBOS), BEACH ROAD, LEFT 
BLAAUWBERG ROAD (VIA TABLE VIEW SHOPPING CENTRE), LEFT VIA KOEBERG ROAD TO 
KILLARNEY TERMINUS. 
PAD0 ATLANTIS - MONTAGUE GARDENS VIA ESCOM VIL./MELKBOS/KILLARNEY 
------------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, 
THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA,, GROSVENOR, THEN RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT AROUND 
WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, LEFT DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
WESTCOAST ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ACCESS 
ROAD, LEFT NAPOLEON ROAD, LEFT ATLANTIC, LEFT OU SKIP ROAD (ESCOM 
VILLAGE), LEFT MELKBOSSTRAND, RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG 
ROAD (VIA TABLE VIEW SHOPPING CENTRE), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT MONTAGUE 
DRIVE TO MONTAGUE GARDENS. 
PAD2 ATLANTIS - CAPE TOWN VIA BLOUBERG/MELKBOS/KILLARNEY 
----------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, 
THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA,, GROSVENOR, THEN RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT AROUND 
WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, LEFT DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
WESTCOAST ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ACCESS ROAD, LEFT 
NAPOLEON ROAD, LEFT ATLANTIC, LEFT OU SKIP ROAD (ESCOM VILLAGE), OTTO DU 
PLESSIS (BLOUBERGSTRAND), BEACH ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD (VIA TABLE VIEW 
SHOPPING CENTRE), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT ALBERT 
ROAD, NEW MARKET STREET, STRAND STREET, LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN 
ACRE (CAPE TOWN). 
PAD4 CAMBRIDGE - ATLANTIS VIA MONTAGUE GDNS & KILLARNEY 
-------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CAMBRIDGE TERMINUS VIA KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT BOSMANDAM ROAD 
LEFT MONTAGUE DRIVE (VIA MONTAGUE GARDENS), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT 
BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES 
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AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT VIA WESFLEUR, 
LEFT SAMPSON ROAD, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, 
LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS 
CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT VIA CHAREL 
UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
PAD6 CAPE TOWN - ATLANTIS VIA MAIN RD./DURHAM/P.EILAND 
------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, CAPE TOWN, LEFT LOWER PLEIN STREET, LEFT 
DARLING, VIA SIR LOWRY'S ROAD, VICTORIA ROAD, VICTORIA ROAD, LEFT DURHAM 
ROAD, SALT RIVER TRAFFIC CIRCLE, LEFT ALBERT ROAD, RIGHT LOWER CHURCH, 
RIGHT N1, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, RIGHT PAARDEN EILAND ROAD, LEFT CARLISLE 
STREET, LEFT SECTION STREET, RIGHT SERVICE STREET, RIGHT HEATHERTON STREET, 
LEFT MILNER ROAD, RIGHT MILNER ONTO OTTO DU 
PLESSIS DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, 
RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT BRUTUS, RIGHT CHAREL 
UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER 
AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA 
STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CNR C.STARKE. 
PAD8 MALMESBURY - PHILADELHIA 
------------------------------- 
DEPART MALMESBURY TERMINUS VIA MALMESBURY MAIN ROAD, LEFT OLD MAMRE/DARLING 
ROAD, LEFT PHILAPDELPHIA ROAD TO PHILADELPHIA TERMINUS. 
PAD9 PHILADELPHIA - MALMESBURY 
------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF PAD8 
PAE0 CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY/MELKBOS/ATLANTIS/PELLA - MAMRE 
------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD VIA KILLARNEY, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, OVER OTTO DU 
PLESSIS ONTO BLAAUWBERG ROAD, THEN RIGHT BEACH ROAD, OTTO DU PLESSIS 
(BLOUBERG), (MELKBOS), LEFT OU SKIP PAD, RIGHT ATLANTIS ROAD, RIGHT AROUND 
NAPOLEON, RIGHT WESCOAST ACCESS, LEFT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
RIGHT CHAREL UYS, (ATLANTIS) 
RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, THEN OVER CHAREL UYS ONTO GARDENIA, GROSVENOR, 
RIGHT PALMER, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT 
SAMPSON, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, RIGHT DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
VIA R304, OLD MAMRE DARLING ROAD, THEN RIGHT PELLA MAIN ROAD TO PELLA 
TERMINUS. RETURN VIA PELLA ROAD, RIGHT INTO OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, VIA 
R304, OLD DARLING ROAD, LEFT SILVERSTROOM, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, RIGHT ENON, 
LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE TERMINUS LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD TO MAMRE 
TERMINUS. 
PAE3 ATLANTIS - CAPE TOWN VIA MELKBOS/KILLARNEY 
------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, 
THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA,, GROSVENOR, THEN RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT AROUND 
WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, LEFT DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
WESTCOAST ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ACCESS ROAD, LEFT NAPOLEON ROAD, LEFT 
ATLANTIC, LEFT OU SKIP ROAD 
(ESCOM VILLAGE), LEFT MELKBOSSTRAND, RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG 
ROAD (VIA TABLE VIEW SHOPPING CENTRE), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT ALBERT ROAD, NEWMARKET STREET, STRAND STREET, LEFT 
BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE (CAPE TOWN). 
PAE2 CAPE TOWN - ATLANTIS VIA KILLARNEY/MELKBOS 
----------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAE3 
PAE4 ATLANTIS - MONTAGUE GARDENS VIA MELKBOS/KILLARNEY 
-------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, 
THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA,, GROSVENOR, THEN RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT AROUND 
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WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT 
HERMES, LEFT DASSENBERG DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, RIGHT MELKBOSSTRAND 
LEFT OTTO DU PLESSIS, (VIA MELKBOS), LEFT BIRKENHEAD, RIGHT LEFT 
BLAAUWBERG ROAD (VIA TABLE VIEW SHOPPING CENTRE), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, 
LEFT VIA MONTAGUE DRIVE TO MONTAGUE GARDENS. 
PAE8 ATLANTIS - EPPING 
------------------------ 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & CHAREL UYS VIA CHAREL UYS, LEFT GROSVENOR 
(VIA SAXONSEA) VIA GROSVENOR, LEFT ANNA, LEFT BRUTUS, RIGHT CHAREL UYS, 
RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT PALMER, LEFT GROSVENOR, OVER 
CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA, LEFT KERRIA, RIGHT OLD MAMRE ROAD, R304, LEFT 
TOWARDS N7, RIGHT OLD MAMRE ROAD, N7, VANGUARD DRIVE, LEFT CLOCKWISE 
AROUND BOFORS CIRCLE ACROSS VANGUARD DRIVE, LEFT AROUND GUNNERS CIRCLE, 
RIGHT BENBOW AVENUE TO EPPING TERMINUS. 
PAF2 ATLANTIS - MONTAGUE GARDENS VIA N7/KILLARNEY GARDENS 
---------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & CHAREL UYS VIA CHAREL UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT 
GARDENIA, OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA, GROSVENOR, RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT 
AROUND WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, LEFT DASSENBERG 
DRIVE, LEFT REYGERSDAL, R304, OLD MAMRE ROAD TO N7, THEN RIGHT N7, RIGHT 
POTTSDAM, LEFT AROUND KILLARNEY ROAD (KILLARNEY GARDENS), LEFT POTSDAM, 
(VIA KILLARNEY) KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT VIA MONTAGUE DRIVE TO MONTAGUE GARDENS. 
PAG0 ATLANTIS - CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY GDNS & MONTAGUE GARDENS 
------------------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & CHAREL UYS VIA CHAREL UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT 
GARDENIA, OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GROSVENOR, RIGHT PALMER, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT 
REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT AROUND  WESFLEUR, RIGHT 
ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, LEFT DASSENBERG DRIVE, LEFT REYGERSDAL, 
R304 VIA OLD MAMRE ROAD, RIGHT N7, RIGHT POTSDAM, LEFT AROUND KILLARNEY 
ROAD (KILLARNEY GARDENS), LEFT 
POTSDAM, (VIA KILLARNEY) KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT MONTAGUE DRIVE, RIGHT 
BOSMANSDAM ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT 
AROUND SALT RIVER CIRCLE INTO ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET, STRAND STREET 
EXTENTION, LEFT BUITENKANT TO GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS (CAPE TOWN). 
PAG2 MALMESBURY VIA PHILAPDELPHIA - ATLANTIS 
---------------------------------------------- 
DEPART MALMESBURY TERMINUS VIA MALMESBURY MAIN ROAD, LEFT OLD MAMRE/DARLING 
ROAD, LEFT PHILAPDELPHIA ROAD TO PHILADELPHIA TERMINUS, RETURNING RIGHT 
INTO OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, LEFT BLOMBOS ROAD, RIGHT VIA CHRISHOPER STARKE 
DRIVE TO ATLANTIS. 
PAG6 ATLANTIS - CAPE TOWN VIA MELKBOS/KILLARNEY/M.GARDENS 
---------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, 
THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA, GROSVENOR, THEN  RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT AROUND 
WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, LEFT DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
WESTCOAST ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ACCESS ROAD, LEFT NAPOLEON ROAD, LEFT 
ATLANTIC, LEFT OU SKIP ROAD (ESCOM VILLAGE), LEFT MELKBOSSTRAND, RIGHT 
WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG 
ROAD (VIA TABLE VIEW SHOPPING CENTRE), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT MONTAGUE 
DRIVE, RIGHT BOSMANDAM ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET STREET, STRAND STREET, LEFT BUITENKANT STREET 
TO GOLDEN ACRE (CAPE TOWN). 
PAG9 BELLVILLE VIA DURBANVILLE/KILLARNEY - ATLANTIS 
---------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART BELLVILLE TERMINUS VIA CHARL MALAN, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT 
DURBAN ROAD, VIA WILLIE VAN SCHOOR ONTO DURBANVILLE ROAD, LEFT CHURCH 
STREET, LEFT RACECOURSE ROAD, LEFT TYGER VALLEY ROAD, RIGHT PLATTEKLOOF 
ROAD, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD TO KILLARNEY TERMINUS. FROM KILLARNEY VIA KOEBERG 
ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT WESCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT 
HERMES, RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA ROAD, LEFT WESFLEUR ROAD, LEFT 
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SAMPSON ROAD, RIGHT CHARL MALAN DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN 
ROAD, RIGHT PALMER ROAD, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE, 
INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO 
CORNER OF CHRISTOPHER STARKE. 
PAG8 ATLANTIS - BELLVILLE VIA KILLARNEY/DURBANVILLE 
----------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAG9 
PAH0 SAXONSEA - HANOVER PARK VIA KILLARNEY/MONTAGUE GARDENS 
------------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART SAXONSEA, LEFT GROSVENOR, LEFT ANNALAAN, LEFT BRUTUS, RIGHT CHAREL 
UYS, RIGHT RYGERSDAL, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT PALMER AVE., LEFT GROSVENOR INTO 
GARDENIA, THEN RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT CHAREL UYS (TOWARD ATLANTIS INDUSTRIA), 
LEFT DASSENBERG 
DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG (VIA TABLE VIEW SHOPPING CENTRE), 
LEFT KOEBERG ROAD (VIA KILLARNEY TERMINUS), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT 
MONTAGUE DRIVE, LEFT BOSMANDAM ROAD, RIGHT N7, VANGUARD DRIVE, LEFT ONTO 
LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT OTTERY ROAD, RIGHT LONEDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT STONELANDS 
ROAD, LEFT VIA SURRAN ROAD TO HANOVER PARK TERMINUS. 
PAH4 ATLANTIS - CAPE TOWN VIA MELKBOS/BLOUBERG/KILLARNEY 
--------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT 
GARDENIA, THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA,, GROSVENOR, THEN RIGHT 
PALMER, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, 
RIGHT AROUND WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, LEFT 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ACCESS ROAD, LEFT 
NAPOLEON ROAD, LEFT ATLANTIC, LEFT OU SKIP ROAD (ESCOM VILLAGE), OTTO DU 
PLESSIS (BLOUBERGSTRAND), BEACH ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD (VIA TABLE VIEW 
SHOPPING CENTRE), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT ALBERT 
ROAD, NEWMARKET STREET, STRAND STREET, LEFT  BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN 
ACRE (CAPE TOWN). 
PAH5 CAPE TOWN - ATLANTIS VIA KILLARNEY/BLOUBERG/MELKBOS 
-------------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAH4 
PAH7 DARLING - ATLANTIS (VIA ATLANTIS IND.) 
-------------------------------------------- 
DEPART DARLING TERMINUS IN 17TH AVENUE, LEFT DURBAN ROAD, LEFT CALEDON, 
RIGHT CHURCH STREET LEFT INTO OLD MAMRE/DARLING STREET, DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
LEFT HERMES (ATLANTIS) RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT ANNA, LEFT WESFLEUR, RIGHT 
CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
AROUND GROSVENOR, RIGHT GARDENIA, RIGHT KERRIALAAN, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS 
RIGHT CHRISTOPER STARKE (ATLANTIS INDUSTRIA), LEFT TOM HENSILWOOD, RIGHT 
AROUND NEIL HARE, LEFT JOHN VAN NIEKERK, RIGHT AROUND NEIL HARE, RIGHT 
CHARLES PIERS, RIGHT VIA WILLIAM GOURLEY TO A.D.E. 
PAH6 ATLANTIS - DARLING (VIA ATLANTIS IND.) 
--------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAH7 
PAH8 DARLING - ATLANTIS 
--------------------------- 
DEPART DARLING TERMINUS IN 17TH AVENUE, LEFT DURBAN ROAD, LEFT CALEDON, 
RIGHT CHURCH STREET LEFT INTO OLD MAMRE/DARLING STREET, DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
LEFT HERMES (ATLANTIS) RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT ANNA, LEFT WESFLEUR, RIGHT 
CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
AROUND GROSVENOR, RIGHT GARDENIA, RIGHT KERRIALAAN, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS 
TO CORNER OF CHRISTOPER STARKE. 
PAH9 ATLANTIS - DARLING 
--------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAH8 
PAI0 CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY/S.DAVID BAIRD/MELKBOS/ESCOM - ATLANTIS 
------------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEWMARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD VIA KILLARNEY, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT MARINE 
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DRIVE, LEFT AROUND SIR DAVID BAIRD, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, VIA BLOUBERG, 
MELKBOS, LEFT OU SKIP 
PAD, RIGHT ATLANTIS ROAD, RIGHT AROUND NAPOLEON, RIGHT WESCOAST ACCESS, 
LEFT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR 
AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT VIA WESFLEUR, LEFT SAMPSON ROAD, RIGHT 
CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER 
AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA 
STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF 
C.STARKE. 
PAI3 CAPE TOWN VIA MARINE DRIVE - ATLANTIS 
-------------------------------------------- 
DEPART CAPE TOWN (GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS), LEFT LOWER PLEIN, RIGHT DARLING 
STREET, RIGHT ADDERLEY STREET, HEERENGRACHT, RIGHT HERZOG BLVD, LEFT OSWALD 
PIROW, RIGHT N1, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, WESCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT 
HERMES AVENUE,RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT WESFLEUR ROAD, 
LEFT SAMPSON, 
RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT 
PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA 
STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
PAI2 ATLANTIS VIA MARINE DRIVE - CAPE TOWN 
------------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF PAI3 
PAI6 TOLLGATE (WOODSTOCK) - ATLANTIS VIA MAIN RD./DURHAM/MARINE DR 
------------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM TOLLGATE DEPOT (WOODSTOCK) VIA SIR LOWRY'S ROAD, VICTORIA ROAD, 
LEFT DURHAM ROAD, SALT RIVER TRAFFIC CIRCLE, LEFT ALBERT ROAD, RIGHT LOWER 
CHURCH, RIGHT N1, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, WESCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT 
HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT BRUTUS, 
RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT 
PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA 
STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CNR C.STARKE. 
PAJ0 DU NOON - ATLANTIS VIA N7 
-------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM DU NOON ON POTSDAM ROAD, VIA POTSDAM, LEFT N7, LEFT R304, OLD 
MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, REYGERSDAL ROAD, LEFT KERRIA, (ATLANTIS), RIGHT 
GARDENIA, OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA, THEN AROUND GARDENIA, RIGHT 
PALMER, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT 
WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES TO SAXONSEA TERMINUS. 
PAJ2 CAMBRIDGE - DASSENBERG VIA CHATSWORTH 
------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CAMBRIDGE TERMINUS VIA KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT BOSMANSDAM ROAD, 
LEFT MONTAGUE DRIVE, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, (VIA KILLARNEY), POTSDAM ROAD, 
LEFT N7, LEFT VIA DASSENBERG ROAD, CHATSWORTH ROAD TO CHATSWORTH TERMINUS. 
RETURN VIA CHATSWORTH ROAD AND DASSENBERG ROAD TO DASSENBERG TERMINUS. 
PAJ6 CAMBRIDGE - ATLANTIS VIA KILLARNEY 
----------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CAMBRIDGE TERMINUS VIA KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, 
RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT 
GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT VIA WESFLEUR, LEFT SAMPSON 
ROAD, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN 
ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE 
INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO 
CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
PAJ7 ATLANTIS - CAMBRIDGE VIA KILLARNEY 
----------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAJ6 
PAJ8 ATLANTIS - CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY/M.GARDENS 
---------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT 
GARDENIA, THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA,, GROSVENOR, THEN RIGHT 
PALMER, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, 
RIGHT AROUND WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, LEFT 
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DASSENBERG DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG (VIA TABLE VIEW 
SHOPPING CENTRE), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT MONTAGUE DRIVE, RIGHT 
BOSMANDAM ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT 
ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET STREET, STRAND STREET, LEFT BUITENKANT STREET 
TO GOLDEN ACRE (CAPE TOWN). 
PAK0 CAPE TOWN - ATLANTIS VIA KILLARNEY/BLOUBERG/MELKBOS/SHERWOOD PARK 
------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD VIA KILLARNEY, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT MARINE 
DRIVE, VIA BLOUBERG, MELKBOS, LEFT OU SKIP PAD, RIGHT ATLANTIS ROAD, RIGHT 
AROUND NAPOLEON, 
RIGHT WESCOAST ACCESS, LEFT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES 
AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT BRUTUS, THEN OVER 
CHAREL UYS INTO SHERWOOD, THEN RIGHT MONTREAL, RIGHT SAMPSON, LEFT CURLEW, 
RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
PAK2 ATLANTIS - CAPE TOWN VIA MARINE DR/DURHAM RD/MAIN RD 
----------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, 
THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA, GROSVENOR, THEN RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT AROUND 
WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, LEFT DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
WESTCOAST ROAD, MARINE 
DRIVE, LEFT LOWER CHURCH, LEFT ALBERT ROAD, RIGHT DURHAM ROAD (SALT RIVER), 
RIGHT VICTORIA ROAD, SIR LOWRY ROAD, RIGHT BUITENKANT ROAD TO GOLDEN ACRE 
TERMINUS. 
PAK5 CAPE TOWN VIA MARINE DRIVE - ATLANTIS 
-------------------------------------------- 
DEPART CAPE TOWN (GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS), LEFT LOWER PLEIN, RIGHT 
DARLING STREET, RIGHT ADDERLEY STREET, HEERENGRACHT, RIGHT HERTZOG 
BOULEVARD, LEFT OSWALD PIROW, RIGHT N1, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, WESCOAST ROAD, 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT 
ANNA AVENUE, LEFT WESFLEUR ROAD, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, 
RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT 
GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT 
KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
PAL0 MONTAGUE GARDENS - ATLANTIS VIA KILLARNEY/BLOUBERG/MELKBOS 
---------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM MONTAGUE GARDENS VIA MONTAGUE DRIVE, THEN RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, 
(VIA KILLARNEY), RETURN RIGHT ONTO KOEBERG ROAD, THEN RIGHT BLAAUWBERG 
ROAD, RIGHT MARINE DRIVE, BEACH ROAD, OTTO DU PLESSIS DRIVE, OU SKIP PAD, 
RIGHT ATLANTIS ROAD, RIGHT AROUND NAPOLEON, RIGHT WESCOAST ACCESS, LEFT 
WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR 
AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, 
LEFT VIA WESFLEUR, LEFT SAMPSON ROAD, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT 
REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR 
AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, 
LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
PAL2 SALT RIVER - ATLANTIS VIA KILLARNEY/WESTCOAST RD 
----------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM SALT RIVER MARKET VIA VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, (VIA 
KILLARNEY TERMINUS), RETURN RIGHT ONTO KOEBERG ROAD, THEN RIGHT BLAAUWBERG 
RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT 
GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT VIA WESFLEUR, LEFT SAMPSON ROAD, 
RIGHT CHAREL UYS 
DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT 
GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT 
KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
PAL4 ATLANTIS - MELKBOS VIA KOEBERG POWER STN/ESCOM VILLAGE 
------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, 
THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA, GROSVENOR, THEN RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
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MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT AROUND 
WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, LEFT DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
WESTCOAST ROAD, RIGHT 
KOEBERG POWER STN ACCESS ROAD, THEN RETURN RIGHT INTO WESTCOAST ROAD, THEN 
RIGHT DYNEFONTEIN ACCESS ROAD, LEFT NAPOLEON ROAD, LEFT ATLANTIC, LEFT OU 
SKIP ROAD (ESCOM VILLAGE), OTTO DU PLESSIS (BLOUBERGSTRAND), (MELKBOS), 
LEFT VIA ATLANTIC BEACH ROAD TO CORNER OF WESTCOAST ROAD 
PAO1 KILLARNEY - ATLANTIS VIA SAXONSEA/SHERWOOD PARK 
------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM KILLARNEY, THEN RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, 
RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT 
GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT BRUTUS, THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO 
SHERWOOD PARK, THEN RIGHT MONTREAL, RIGHT SAMPSON, LEFT CURLEW, RIGHT 
KERRIA, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF C.STARKE 
PAO5 ATLANTIS - CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY/M.GARDENS 
-------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT 
GARDENIA, THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA,, GROSVENOR, THEN RIGHT 
PALMER, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, 
RIGHT AROUND WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, LEFT 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG (VIA TABLE VIEW 
SHOPPING CENTRE), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT MONTAGUE DRIVE, RIGHT BOSMANDAM 
ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT ALBERT ROAD, NEW 
MARKET STREET, STRAND STREET, LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE (CAPE 
TOWN). 
PAO4 CAPE TOWN - ATLANTIS VIA M.GARDENS/KILLARNEY 
-------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAO5 
PAQ6 ATLANTIS - CAPE TOWN VIA SHERWOOD PARK/KILLARNEY 
------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT CURLEW 
RIGHT SAMPSON (VIA BEACON HILL), LEFT MONTREAL, LEFT SHERWOOD, THEN 
OVER CHAREL UYS INTO BRUTUS, THEN RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT 
HERMES, LEFT DASSENBERG DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG 
ROAD (VIA TABLE VIEW SHOPPING CENTRE), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET STREET, STRAND STREET, 
LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE (CAPE TOWN) 
PAQ8 DARLING VIA MAMRE/KILLARNEY/M.GARDENS - CAPE TOWN 
--------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM 17TH AVENUE, LEFT DURBAN ROAD, LEFT CALEDON, RIGHT CHURCH, LEFT 
DARLING MAIN ROAD, OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, RIGHT DASSENBERG DRIVE, LEFT 
WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, KILLARNEY, LEFT 
MONTAGUE DRIVE, RIGHT BOSMANDAM ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, AROUND SALT RIVER TRAFFIC CIRCLE INTO ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET STREET, 
LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO CAPE TOWN. 
PAQ9 CAPE TOWN - DARLING VIA M.GARDENS/KILLARNEY/MAMRE 
------------------------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF PAQ8 
PAS5 CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY - ATLANTIS 
---------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, 
RIGHT STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD VIA KILLARNEY, LEFT BLAAUWBERG 
ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, 
RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT VIA WESFLEUR, LEFT 
SAMPSON ROAD, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT 
MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS 
CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT 
VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
PAS4 ATLANTIS - CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY 
----------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAS5 
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PAT3 CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY - ATLANTIS 
------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD VIA KILLARNEY, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT 
WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR 
AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, 
LEFT VIA WESFLEUR, LEFT SAMPSON ROAD, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT 
REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR 
AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, 
LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF C.STARKE 
PAT2 ATLANTIS - CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY 
----------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAT3 
PAT7 CAPE TOWN VIA WOODSTOCK, MARINE DR./P.EILAND  - ATLANTIS 
------------------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM CAPE TOWN (GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS), RIGHT PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, LEFT OVER WOODSTOCK BRIDGE, 
RIGHT TABLE BAY BOULEVARD, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, RIGHT PAARDEN EILAND ROAD, 
LEFT CARLISLE STREET, LEFT SECTION STREET, RIGHT SERVICE 
STREET, RIGHT HEATHERTON STREET, LEFT MILNER ROAD, RIGHT MILNER ONTO 
OTTO DU PLESSIS DRIVE, WEST COAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES 
AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT BRUTUS, RIGHT 
CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT 
PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO 
GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO C/O 
CHRISTOPHER STARKE. 
PAT6 ATLANTIS - CAPE TOWN VIA P.EILAND/MARINE DR./WOODSTOCK 
------------------------------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF PAT7 
PAT9 CAPE TOWN - ATLANTIS VIA KILLARNEY/MELKBOS 
------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD VIA KILLARNEY, LEFT BLAAUWBERG 
ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT LEFT BIRKENHEAD, RIGHT OTTO DU 
PLESSIS, OU SKIP PAD, RIGHT ATLANTIS ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ACCESS, 
LEFT WEST COAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT 
GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT VIA WESFLEUR, LEFT SAMPSON 
ROAD, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN 
ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS 
DRIVE INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS 
DRIVE TO CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
PAU1 CAPE TOWN VIA MARINE DRIVE - ATLANTIS 
-------------------------------------------- 
DEPART CAPE TOWN (GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS), LEFT LOWER PLEIN, RIGHT DARLING 
STREET, RIGHT ADDERLEY STREET, HEERENGRACHT, RIGHT HERTZOG  BLVD, LEFT 
OSWALD PIROW, RIGHT N1, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG 
DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT 
ANNA AVENUE, LEFT WESFLEUR ROAD, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, 
RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT 
GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT 
KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
PAU0 ATLANTIS VIA MARINE DRIVE - CAPE TOWN 
------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAU1 
PAU2 ATLANTIS - CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY/P.EILAND/DURHAM RD. 
-------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, 
THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA, GROSVENOR, THEN RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT 
SAMPSON, RIGHT AROUND WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, 
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LEFT DASSENBERG DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG (VIA TABLE VIEW 
SHOPPING CENTRE), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT SECTION ROAD, (PAARDEN EILAND), 
LEFT CARLISLE, RIGHT PAARDEN EILAND DRIVE, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, LEFT LOWER 
CHURCH, LEFT ALBERT ROAD, RIGHT DURHAM ROAD (SALT RIVER), RIGHT VICTORIA 
ROAD, SIR LOWRY ROAD, RIGHT BUITENKANT ROAD TO GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS. 
PAV5 MONTAGUE GARDENS - ATLANTIS 
--------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM MONTAGUE GARDENS, VIA MONTAGUE DRIVE, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, 
KILLARNEY TERMINUS, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT OTTO DU PLESSIS DRIVE, 
WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR 
AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT BRUTUS, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT 
REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR 
AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, 
LEFT CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO TO CNR CHRISTOPHER STARKE. 
PAV9 HANOVER PARK - ATLANTIS VIA M.GARDENS/KILLARNEY 
----------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART HANOVER PARK TERMINUS, RIGHT SURRAN ROAD, RIGHT STONELANDS ROAD, 
LEFT LONEDOWN ROAD, LEFT VANGUARD DRIVE, N7, LEFT BOSMANDAM DRIVE, RIGHT 
MONTAGUE DRIVE, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD TO KILLARNEY TERMINUS. THEN LEFT 
BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES 
AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT VIA WESFLEUR, LEFT 
SAMPSON ROAD, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN 
ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE 
INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO 
CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
PAV8 ATLANTIS - HANOVER PARK VIA KILLARNEY/M.GARDENS 
----------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAV9 
PAW4 ATLANTIS - HANOVER PARK VIA KILLARNEY/PLATTEKLOOF RD. 
---------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, 
THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA,, GROSVENOR, THEN RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT AROUND 
WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, LEFT DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG (VIA TABLE VIEW SHOPPING CENTRE), RIGHT 
KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT PLATTEKLOOF ROAD, RIGHT N7, VANGUARD DRIVE, LEFT ONTO 
LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT OTTERY ROAD, RIGHT LONEDOWNE ROAD, LEFT SURRAN ROAD 
TO HANOVER PARK TERMINUS 
PAW6 ATLANTIS - MELKBOS 
------------------------ 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, 
THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA,, GROSVENOR, THEN RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT AROUND 
WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT HERMES, LEFT DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
WESTCOAST ROAD, RIGHT 
WESTCOAST ACCESS ROAD, LEFT NAPOLEON ROAD, LEFT ATLANTIC, LEFT OU SKIP ROAD 
(ESCOM VILLAGE), OTTO DU PLESSIS DRIVE, THEN LEFT VIA ATLANTIC BEACH ROAD 
TO CORNER OF WESTCOAST ROAD 
PAW7 MELKBOS - ATLANTIS 
------------------------ 
REVERSE OF PAW6 
PAW7 MELKBOS - ATLANTIS 
-------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR BIRKENHEAD VIA OTTO DU PLESSIS, THEN RIGHT MELKBOSSTRAND, 
LEFT WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR 
AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT VIA WESFLEUR, LEFT SAMPSON ROAD, RIGHT 
CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, 
LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS 
CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT VIA 
CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
PAW6 ATLANTIS - MELKBOS 
-------------------------- 
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REVERSE OF PAW7 
PAX2 ATLANTIS - CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY/P.EILAND/DURHAM RD. 
----------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR C.STARKE & C.UYS VIA C.UYS, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA, 
THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA, GROSVENOR, THEN RIGHT PALMER, LEFT 
MEERMIN, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT CHAREL UYS, LEFT SAMPSON, RIGHT AROUND 
WESFLEUR, RIGHT ANNA, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT 
HERMES, LEFT DASSENBERG DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, LEFT BLAAUWBERG (VIA 
TABLE VIEW SHOPPING CENTRE), RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT SECTION ROAD, 
(PAARDEN EILAND), LEFT CARLISLE, RIGHT PAARDEN EILAND DRIVE, LEFT 
MARINE DRIVE, LEFT LOWER CHURCH, LEFT ALBERT ROAD, RIGHT DURHAM ROAD 
(SALT RIVER), RIGHT VICTORIA ROAD, SIR LOWRY ROAD, RIGHT BUITENKANT 
ROAD TO GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS. 
PAX9 CAPE TOWN VIA KILLARNEY/SHERWOOD PARK - ATLANTIS 
------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS, (CAPE TOWN) RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, ALBERT ROAD, LEFT VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD VIA KILLARNEY, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT 
WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR 
AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT BRUTUS, THEN OVER 
CHAREL UYS INTO SHERWOOD, THEN RIGHT MONTREAL, RIGHT SAMPSON, LEFT 
CURLEW, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
PAY3 MONTAGUE GARDENS - ATLANTIS 
-------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM MONTAGUE GARDENS, VIA MONTAGUE DRIVE, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, 
KILLARNEY TERMINUS, LEFT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, RIGHT OTTO DU PLESSIS DRIVE, 
WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR 
AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT BRUTUS, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT 
REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR 
AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, 
LEFT CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CNR CHRISTOPHER STARKE 
PAY2 ATLANTIS - MONTAGUE GARDENS 
---------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAY3 
PBA0 KOEBERG POWER STN - ATLANTIS  VIA AVONDALE 
------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM KOEBERG POWER STATION. VIA ATOMIC ROAD, LEFT WESCOAST ROAD, 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT KERRIA, LEFT GARDENIA 
STREET, THEN OVER CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GROSVENOR AVENUE (AVONDALE), RIGHT 
PALMER AVENUE, LEFT MEERMIN STREET, RIGHT REYGERSDAL AVENUE, RIGHT CHAREL 
UYS TO CORNER OF CHRISTOPHER STARKE 
PBC2 KOEBERG POWER STN. - ATLANTIS 
---------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM KOEBERG POWER STN. VIA ATOMIC ROAD, LEFT WESTCOAST ROAD, 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT 
ANNA AVENUE, LEFT VIA WESFLEUR, LEFT SAMPSON ROAD, RIGHT CHAREL UYS 
DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, 
LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO GARDENIA STREET, 
RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF C.STARKE. 
QSA0 CHATSWORTH - CAPE TOWN VIA DASSENBERG/KILLARNEY/M.GARDENS 
----------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART CHATSWORTH TERMINUS IN QUEENS ROAD, LEFT HUDSONSEN ROAD, RIGHT 1ST 
AVENUE, LEFT MALMESBURY ROAD, RIGHT LINKS, RIGHT MOUNTVIEW ROAD, RIGHT 2ND 
AVENUE, LEFT ABBOT STREET, RIGHT 5TH AVENUE INTO CHATSWORTH MAIN ROAD, LEFT 
DASSENBERG MAIN ROAD, RIGHT N7, RIGHT POTSDAM ROAD, KOEBERG ROAD VIA 
KILLARNEY, KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT MONTAGUE DRIVE, RIGHT BOSMANDAM ROAD, LEFT 
KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE INTO ALBERT ROAD, NEWMARKET ROAD, STRAND STREET EXT., LEFT 
BUITENKANT STREET TO CAPE TOWN. 
QSA1 CAPE TOWN - CHATSWORTH VIA M.GARDENS/KILLARNEY/DASSENBERG 
-------------------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF QSA0 
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QSA3 MALMESBURY - DASSENBERG VIA ABBOTSDALE/KALBASKRAAL 
--------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART MALMESBURY TERMINUS IN ZAMIA STREET, LEFT JAKARANDA, LEFT UNKNOWN 
STREET, LEFT IRIS, RIGHT GARDENIA, RIGHT HANEKOM, LEFT LEEUBEKKIE, LEFT 
HIVICUS, RIGHT GARDENIA, LEFT FRAISIA, LEFT ACRELAAN, RIGHT JAKARANDA, 
RIGHT ACACIA, LEFT DISIA, RIGHT ABBOTSDALE ROAD, RIGHT N7 LEFT DASSENBERG 
MAIN ROAD TO DASSENBERG TERMINUS. 
QSA2 DASSENBERG - MALMESBURY VIA KALBASKRAAL/ABBOTSDALE 
--------------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF QSA3 
QSB0 CHATSWORTH VIA DASSENBERG/PHILADELHIA/KILLARNEY - CAPE TOWN 
------------------------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART CHATSWORTH TERMINUS IN QUEENS ROAD, LEFT HUDSONSEN ROAD, RIGHT 
1ST AVENUE, LEFT MALMESBURY ROAD, RIGHT LINKS, RIGHT MOUNTVIEW ROAD, 
RIGHT 2ND AVENUE, LEFT ABBOT STREET, RIGHT 5TH AVENUE INTO CHATSWORTH 
MAIN ROAD, LEFT DASSENBERG MAIN ROAD, RIGHT N7, RIGHT POTSDAM ROAD, 
KOEBERG ROAD VIA KILLARNEY, KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT 
AROUND SALT RIVER TRAFFIC CIRCLE INTO ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET ROAD, STRAND 
STREET EXT., LEFT BUITENKANT STREET TO CAPE TOWN. 
QSA5 CAPE TOWN - CHATSWORTH VIA KILLARNEY/PHILADELPHIA/DASSENBERG 
------------------------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF QSB0 
QSB3 MALMESBURY - DASSENBERG 
------------------------------ 
DEPART MALMESBURY TERMINUS VIA MALMESBURY ROAD LEFT INTO OLD MAMRE/DARLING 
ROAD, LEFT DASSENBERG MAIN ROAD TO DASSENBERG TERMINUS. 
QSB2 DASSENBERG - MALMESBURY 
---------------------------- 
REVERSE OF QSB2 
QSB6 CHATSWORTH VIA DASSENBERG - MALMESBURY 
-------------------------------------------- 
DEPART CHATSWORTH TERMINUS IN QUEENS ROAD, LEFT HUDSONSEN ROAD, RIGHT 
1ST AVENUE, LEFT MALMESBURY ROAD, RIGHT LINKS, RIGHT MOUNTVIEW ROAD, 
RIGHT 2ND AVENUE, LEFT ABBOT STREET, RIGHT 5TH AVENUE INTO CHATSWORTH 
MAIN ROAD, LEFT DASSENBERG MAIN ROAD, LEFT N7, VIA MALMESBURY ROAD TO 
MALMESBURY TERMINUS. 
QSB7 MALMESBURY - CHATSWORTH VIA DASSENBERG 
-------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF QSB6 
QSB8 DARLING - MALMESBURY 
---------------------------- 
DEPART DARLING TERMINUS IN 17TH AVENUE, LEFT DURBAN ROAD, LEFT CALEDON, 
RIGHT CHURCH STREET LEFT INTO OLD MAMRE/DARLING STREET, LEFT MALMESBURY 
ROAD TO TERMINUS 
QSB9 MALMESBURY - DARLING 
--------------------------- 
REVERSE OF QSB8 
QSC6 CHATSWORTH - ATLANTIS (VIA DASSENBERG) 
-------------------------------------------- 
DEPART CHATSWORTH TERMINUS IN QUEENS ROAD, LEFT HUDSONSEN ROAD, RIGHT 1ST 
AVENUE, LEFT MALMESBURY ROAD, RIGHT LINKS, RIGHT MOUNTVIEW ROAD, RIGHT 2ND 
AVENUE, LEFT ABBOT STREET, RIGHT 5TH AVENUE INTO CHATSWORTH MAIN ROAD, 
LEFT DASSENBERG MAIN ROAD, RIGHT N7, RIGHT KLEIN DASSENBERG, LEFT OLD MAMRE 
DARLING ROAD, RIGHT BLOMBOS ROAD TO CNR CHRISTOPHER STARKE AND CHAREL UYS 
DRIVE. 
QSC7 ATLANTIS - CHATSWORTH (VIA DASSENBERG) 
-------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF QSC6 
QSD0 A.D.E. (ATLANTIS IND) - CHATSWORTH VIA DASSENBERG 
------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM A.D.E. FACTORY VIA WILLIAM GOURLEY, LEFT NEIL HARE, LEFT JOHN 
VAN NIEKERK, THEN OVER CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO JOHN VAN NIEKERK, THEN RIGHT 
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CHRISTOPHER STARKE, LEFT BLOMBOS ROAD, LEFT OLD MAMRE ROAD, RIGHT KLEIN 
DASSENBERG ROAD, LEFT N7, LEFT VIA DASSENBERG ROAD TO DASSENBERG TERMINUS. 
RETURN ALONG DASSENBERG ROAD, THEN LEFT VIA CHATSWORTH ROAD TO CHATSWORTH 
TERMINUS. 
QSD6 CHATSWORTH VIA DASSENBERG/PHILADELHIA/KILLARNEY - CAPE TOWN 
----------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART CHATSWORTH TERMINUS IN QUEENS ROAD, LEFT HUDSONSEN ROAD, RIGHT 1ST 
AVENUE, LEFT MALMESBURY ROAD, RIGHT LINKS, RIGHT MOUNTVIEW ROAD, RIGHT 2ND 
AVENUE, LEFT ABBOT STREET, RIGHT 5TH AVENUE INTO CHATSWORTH MAIN ROAD, LEFT 
DASSENBERG MAIN ROAD, RETURN OVER N7 INTO KALBASKRAAL ROAD. RETURN LEFT 
INTO THE 
N7, THEN RIGHT KLEIN DASSENBERG DRIVE, RIGHT MELKBOS (ATLANTIS IND), LEFT 
CHRISTOPHER STARKE, THEN ACROSS CHAREL UYS INTO CHRISTOPHER STARKE, LEFT 
JOHAN VAN NIEKERK, THEN OVER CHAREL UYS INTO JOHN VAN NIEKERK, THEN RIGHT 
NEIL HARE, RIGHT CHARLES PIERS, RIGHT VIA WILLIAM GOURLAY TO A.D.E. 
QSG2 CHATSWORTH - CAPE TOWN VIA DASSENBERG/KILLARNEY 
----------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART CHATSWORTH TERMINUS IN QUEENS ROAD, LEFT HUDSONSEN ROAD, RIGHT 1ST 
AVENUE, LEFT MALMESBURY ROAD, RIGHT LINKS, RIGHT MOUNTVIEW ROAD, RIGHT 2ND 
AVENUE, LEFT ABBOT STREET, RIGHT 5TH AVENUE INTO CHATSWORTH MAIN ROAD, LEFT 
DASSENBERG MAIN ROAD, RIGHT N7, RIGHT POTSDAM ROAD, (VIA KILLARNEY), 
KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE INTO ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET ROAD, STRAND STREET EXT., LEFT 
BUITENKANT STREET TO CAPE TOWN 
QSG3 CAPE TOWN - CHATSWORTH VIA KILLARNEY/DASSENBERG 
----------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF QSG2 
QTA8 PELLA - KOEBERG POWER STN. (VIA ATLANTIS) 
------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART PELLA TERMINUS VIA PELLA ROAD, LEFT OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, 
DASSENBERG DRIVE, LEFT HERMES (ATLANTIS) RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT ANNA, LEFT 
WESFLEUR, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT 
PALMER, LEFT AROUND GROSVENOR, RIGHT GARDENIA, RIGHT KERRIALAAN, LEFT VIA 
CHAREL UYS DRIVE, LEFT WESTCOAST ROAD, RIGHT VIA ATOMIC ROAD TO KOEBERG 
POWER STATION. 
QTA9 KOEBERG POWER STN. - PELLA (VIA ATLANTIS) 
------------------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF QTA8 
QTB8 DARLING - MELKBOS VIA MAMRE/KOEBERG POWER STN 
---------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM 17TH AVENUE, LEFT DURBAN ROAD, LEFT CALEDON, RIGHT CHURCH, LEFT 
DARLING MAIN ROAD, OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, RIGHT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD 
MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, RIGHT DASSENBERG DRIVE, LEFT WESTCOAST ROAD, THEN RIGHT 
DYNEFONTEIN ACCESS ROAD, LEFT NAPOLEON ROAD, LEFT ATLANTIC, LEFT OU SKIP 
ROAD (ESCOM VILLAGE), OTTO DU PLESSIS (BLOUBERGSTRAND), (MELKBOS), LEFT VIA 
ATLANTIC BEACH ROAD TO CORNER OF WESTCOAST ROAD. 
QTB9 MELKBOS - DARLING VIA KOEBERG POWER STN/MAMRE 
----------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF QTB8 
QTI2 DARLING - ATLANTIS VIA MAMRE 
--------------------------------- 
DEPART DARLING TERMINUS IN 17TH AVENUE, LEFT DURBAN ROAD, LEFT CALEDON, 
RIGHT CHURCH STREET LEFT INTO OLD MAMRE/DARLING STREET, RIGHT MAMRE MAIN 
ROAD (VIA MAMRE TERMINUS), RIGHT ENON, LEFT VIA PARADISE ROAD, LEFT 
SILVERSTROOM RIGHT OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, LEFT VIA PELLA ROAD TO PELLA 
TERMINUS. RETURNING VIA PELLA 
ROAD, LEFT OLD MAMRE/DARLING ROAD, DASSENBERG DRIVE, LEFT HERMES (ATLANTIS) 
RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT ANNA, LEFT WESFLEUR, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT 
REYGERSDAL, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT PALMER, LEFT AROUND GROSVENOR, RIGHT 
GARDENIA, RIGHT KERRIALAAN, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CNR CHRISTOPHER 
STARKE. 
QTI3 ATLANTIS - DARLING (VIA MAMRE) 
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------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF QTI2 
QTI3 ATLANTIS - YSTERFONTEIN VIA MAMRE/DARLING 
----------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CORNER OF CHRISTOPHER STARKE VIA CHAREL UYS, R304, OLD MAMRE 
DARLING ROAD, LEFT SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, (MAMRE), LEFT 
MAMRE MAIN ROAD, LEFT OLD MAMRE DARLING ROAD, DARLING MAIN ROAD, RIGHT VIA 
LAPSTRAAT INTO 
R315 (DARLING), THEN ACROSS WESTCOAST ROAD ONTO R315, THEN RIGHT 
BUITEKANTSTRAAT, RIGHT VIA PARK ROAD TO YSTERFONTEIN TERMINUS. 
QTI2 YSTERFONTEIN - ATLANTIS VIA DARLING/MAMRE 
---------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF QTI3 
WFA0 CAPE TOWN - I&J TRAWLERS VIA CLOCK TOWER PRECINCT 
-------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CAPE TOWN STN., ADDERLEY STREET, RIGHT RIEBEECK STREET RIGHT 
BUITENGRACHT, LEFT DOCK ROAD, RIGHT AROUND TRAFFIC CIRCLE INTO SOUTH ARM, 
THEN LEFT CLOCK TOWER TERMINUS.  RETURN LEFT VIA SOUTH ARM TO I&J TRAWLERS. 
WFA1 I&J TRAWLERS - CAPE TOWN VIA CLOCK TOWER PRECINCT 
-------------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF WFA0 
WFA2 SEA POINT - WATERFRONT 
----------------------------- 
DEPART CNR QUEENS & BEACH ROAD AND CONTINUE ALONG BEACH ROAD, LEFT 
PORTSWOOD CUSTOMS GATE TO WATERFRONT. RETURNING VIA PORTSWOODS CUSTOMS 
GATE, RIGHT BEACH ROAD, LEFT ST. JOHNS ROAD, RIGHT MAIN ROAD, RIGHT QUEENS 
ROAD TO BEACH ROAD TERMINUS. 
WFA3 WATERFRONT - SEA POINT 
----------------------------- 
REVERSE OF WFA2 
FA4W CAPE TOWN - WATERFRONT 
--------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CAPE TOWN STATION., ADDERLEY STREET, RIGHT RIEBEECK STREET 
RIGHT BUITENGRACHT, LEFT DOCK ROAD, LEFT ALFRED, RIGHT PORT ROAD, 
VIA BREAKWATER, LEFT TO WATERFRONT TERMINUS (EAST PIER). 
WFA5 WATERFRONT - CAPE TOWN 
------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM WATERFRONT TERMINUS, VIA BREAKWATER, PORT ROAD, LEFT 
ALFRED, RIGHT DOCK ROAD, COEN STEYLER, RIGHT VIA HEERENGRACHT TO 
CAPE TOWN STN. 
XAA4 DU NOON - APOLLO BRICKS VIA BRICK & CLAY 
---------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM DU NOON ON POTSDAM ROAD, THEN VIA POTSDAM, LEFT N7, LEFT 
MINOR ROAD (FRANKDALE) TO BRICK & CLAY, RETURN FROM BRICK & CLAY VIA 
MINOR ROAD, LEFT N7, PHILADELPHIA ROAD, RIGHT R304, VIA OLD MAMRE DARLING 
ROAD TO APOLLO BRICKS. 
XAA5 APOLLO BRICKS - DU NOON VIA BRICK & CLAY 
--------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF XAA4 
XHA4 MAMRE - H.K.MANUFACTURERS (PAROW INDUSTRIA) 
-------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM MAMRE TERMINUS, VIA MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING/MAMRE ROAD, 
RIGHT DASSENBERG DRIVE, LEFT HERMES AVENUE, (ATLANTIS),  RIGHT GROSVENOR, 
LEFT ANNA LEFT BRUTUS, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL AVE, LEFT 
MEERMIN, RIGHT PALMER, LEFT GROVENOR ACROSS CHAREL UYS INTO GARDENIA, THEN 
LEFT KERRIA AVENUE 
RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT PHILADELPHIA, RIGHT N7, LEFT N1, RIGHT MONTE VISTA 
BLVD, LEFT FRANS CONRADIE DRIVE, RIGHT GIEL BASSON, RIGHT JAN VAN RIEBEECK, 
LEFT JAN SMUTS DRIVE, INTO DA LA REY ROAD, LEFT INDUSTRIAL RING ROAD (PAROW 
INDUSTRIA) TO H.K.MANUFACTURERS. 
XHA5 H.K.MANUFACTURERS (PAROW INDUSTRIA) - MAMRE 
------------------------------------------------- 
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REVERSE OF XHA4 
XPA7 CAPE TOWN - BEN SCHOEMAN (PORTNET) 
--------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM PAUL SAUER BUILDING NEAR CAPE TOWN STATION, LEFT ADDERLEY 
STREET RIGHT AROUND TRAFFIC CIRCLE INTO HANS STRYDOM, RIGHT WESTERN 
BOULEVARD., LEFT DOCK ROAD, VIA CUSTOMS GATE, DOCK ROAD, LEFT SOUTH ARM TO 
BEN SCHOEMAN BUILDING. 
XPA6 BEN SCHOEMAN (PORTNET) - CAPE TOWN 
--------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF XPA7 
XPA8 CAPE TOWN - LOURENS MULLER BLDG. 
------------------------------------- 
DEPART CAPE TOWN STATION, IN ADDERLEY STREET, RIGHT HANS STRYDOM, RIGHT 
WESTERN BLVD., LEFT DOCK ROAD, VIA CUSTOMS GATE, DOCK ROAD, LEFT SOUTH ARM 
TO LOURENS MULLER BUILDING 
XPA9 LOURENS MULLER BLDG - CAPE TOWN 
------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF XPA8 
YEL9 SUMMERGREENS - TYGERHOFF PRIMARY SCHOOL 
--------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM SUMMER GREENS DRIVE, LEFT BOSMANSDAM DRIVE, LEFT CORSAIR ROAD, 
RIGHT PRINGLE, LEFT WAYFARER, RIGHT VALENTYN ROAD TO TYGERHOFF PRIMARY 
SCHOOL 
YEL8 TYGERHOFF PRIMARY SCHOOL - SUMMERGREENS 
-------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF YEL9 
YEQ1 CAMBRIDGE - OUDE MOLEN SCHOOL 
------------------------------------ 
DEPART FROM CAMBRIDGE TERMINUS KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT ROYAL ROAD, VIA MAITLAND 
HIGH, HOLY CROSS CONVENT, RIGHT FIRST AVENUE, ACROSS VOORTREKKER ROAD OVER 
PRESTIGE BRIDGE, LEFT JAN SMUTS DRIVE TO OUDE MOLEN SCHOOL 
YEQ0 CAMBRIDGE - OUDE MOLEN SCHOOL 
------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF YEQ1 
PAH7 DARING - ATLANTIS (VIA ATLANTIS IND) 
------------------------------------------- 
DEPART DARLING TERMINUS IN 17TH AVENUE, LEFT DURBAN ROAD, LEFT CALEDON, 
RIGHT CHURCH STREET, LEFT INTO OLD MAMRE/DARLING STREET, DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
LEFT HERMES, ATLANTIS RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT ANNA, LEFT WESFLEUR RIGHT CAREL 
UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT PALMER, LEFT AROUND 
GROSVENOR, 
RIGHT GARDENIA, RIGHT KERRIALAAN, LEFT VIA CAREL UYS RIGHT CHRISTOPHER 
STARKE (ATLANTIS INDUSTRIA), LEFT TOM HENSILWOOD, RIGHT AROUND NEIL HARE, 
LEFT JOHN VAN NIEKERK, RIGHT AROUND NEIL HARE, RIGHT CHARLES PIERS, RIGHT 
VIA WILLIAM GOURLEY TO A.D.E. 
PAH6 ATLANTIS - DARLING (VIA ATLANTIS IND.) 
-------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAH7 
AOD6 CAPE T0WN - EDGEMEAD VIA KOEBERG RD./SUMMER GREENS/BOTHASIG 
------------------------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART CAPE TOWN (GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS), RIGHT LOWER PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET, NEW MARKET, ALBERT, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT KOEBERG ROAD 
(VIA CAMBRIDGE), RIGHT BOSMANSDAM DRIVE, LEFT SUMMER GREENS DRIVE, RIGHT 
STATION ROAD, RIGHT BLACKSMITH ROAD, RIGHT SOLDIER AVENUE, LEFT SUMMER 
GREENS DRIVE. RIGHT BOSMANSDAM ROAD, LEFT VRYBURGER, LEFT ADAM TAS 
BOTHASIG, RIGHT DE GRENDAL, 
LEFT STEENHOVEN, RIGHT SWELLENGREBEL, LEFT DE GRENDEL, RIGHT VRYBURGER, 
LEFT EDGEMEAD DRIVE, LEFT VIA THIBUALT ROAD TO BUSSTOP 927 (EDGEMEAD 
TERMINUS), CONTINUE ALONG THIBUALT ROAD, LEFT LETCHWORTH, RIGHT THOMAS 
BOWLER, RIGHT WOODHEAD, RIGHT VIA LOUIS THIBUALT TO EDGEMEAD TERMINUS. 
AOD7 EDGEMEAD - CAPE TOWN VIA BOTHASIG/SUMMER GREENS/KOEBERG ROAD 
------------------------------------------------------------------ 
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REVERSE OF AOD6 
BRB3 MAITLAND - CAPE TOWN VIA VOORTREKKER ROAD 
------------------------------------------------ 
DEPART MAITLAND TERMINUS, VIA 16TH AVENUE, RIGHT AROUND SALT RIVER TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE ONTO ALBERT ROAD, NEW MARKET, STRAND STREET EXTENTION, LEFT 
BUITENKANT STREET TO GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS. 
DAH2 KILLARNEY - DOLPHIN BEACH 
--------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM KILLARNEY TERMINUS, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, RIGHT BLAAUWBERG ROAD, 
LEFT WEST COAST ROAD, RIGHT MARINE DRIVE TO DOLPHIN BEACH. 
DAH3 DOLPHIN BEACH - KILLARNEY 
------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF DAH2 
DYJ2 MAMRE - MONTAGUE GARDENS VIA KILLARNEY 
--------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CNR OLD DARLING VIA SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, 
RIGHT ENON ROAD, LEFT MAMRE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT OLD DARLING ROAD, DASSENBERG 
DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD LEFT BLAAUWBERG, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT VIA 
MONTAGUE DRIVE TO MONTAGUE GARDENS. 
ESA0 MAITLAND VIA FACTRETON - METRO 
------------------------------------- 
DEPART MAITLAND TERMINUS, VIA 16TH AVENUE, LEFT FACTRETON AVENUE, VLIEGTUIG 
AVENUE, LEFT SUNDERLAND STREET, LEFT FACTRETON AVENUE, LEFT AVRO AVENUE, 
LEFT WALRUS STREET KENSINGTON, RIGHT FACTRETON STREET, LEFT GRUMAN STREET, 
LEFT 10TH  AVENUE, RIGHT BUNNEY STREET, VIA 6TH AVENUE, 12TH STREET, LEFT 
5TH AVENUE, RIGHT 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT KOEBERG ROAD, LEFT SECTION STREET PAARDEN EILAND, 
LEFT CARLISLE STREET, RIGHT PAARDEN EILAND ROAD, RIGHT SERVICE STREET, 
RIGHT HEATHERTON STREET, LEFT MILNER ROAD TO METRO TERMINUS. 
ESA1 METRO VIA FACTRETON - MAITLAND 
------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF ESA0 
PAH7 DARLING - ATLANTIS (VIA ATLANTIS IND) 
-------------------------------------------- 
DEPART DARLING TERMINUS IN 17TH AVENUE, LEFT DURBAN ROAD, LEFT CALEDON 
RIGHT CHURCH STREET, LEFT INTO OLD MAMRE/DARLING STREET, DASSENBERG DRIVE, 
LEFT HERMES ATLANTIS, RIGHT GROSVENOR, LEFT ANNA, LEFT WESFLEUR, RIGHT 
CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL, LEFT MEERMIN, RIGHT PALMER, LEFT AROUND 
GROSVENOR, RIGHT 
GARDENIA, RIGHT KERRIALAAN, LEFT VIA CHAREL UYS RIGHT CHRISTOPHER STARKE, 
ATLANTIS INDUSTRIA, LEFT TOM HENSILWOOD, RIGHT AROUND NEIL HARE, LEFT JOHN 
VAN NIEKERK, RIGHT AROUND NEIL HARE, RIGHT CHARLES PIERS, RIGHT VIA WILLIAM 
GOURLAY TO A.D.E. 
PAH6 ATLANTIS - DARLING (VIA ATLANTIS IND) 
------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAH7 
PAI3 CAPE TOWN VIA MARINE DRIVE - ATLANTIS 
--------------------------------------------- 
DEPART CAPE TOWN (GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS), LEFT LOWER PLEIN, RIGHT DARLING 
STREET, RIGHT ADDERLEY STREET, HEERENGRACHT, RIGHT HERTZOG BOULEVARD, LEFT 
OSWALD PIROW, RIGHT N1, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, WESTCOAST ROAD, DASSENBERG 
DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE ,RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA AVENUE, LEFT 
WESFLEUR ROAD, LEFT 
SAMPSON, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, 
RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO 
GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CORNER OF C. 
STRAKE. 
PAI2 ATLANTIS VIA MARINE DRIVE - CAPE TOWN 
-------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAI3 
PAT7 CAPE TOWN VIA WOODSTOCK, MARINE DRIVE/PAARDEN EILAND - ATLANTIS 
----------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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DEPART FROM CAPE TOWN (GOLDEN ACRE TERMINUS), RIGHT PLEIN STREET, RIGHT 
STRAND STREET EXTENTION, NEW MARKET STREET, LEFT OVER WOODSTOCK BRIDGE, 
RIGHT TABLE BAY BOULEVARD, LEFT MARINE DRIVE, RIGHT PAARDEN EILAND ROAD, 
LEFT CARLISLE STREET, LEFT SECTION STREET, RIGHT SERVICE STREET, RIGHT 
HEATHERTON STREET, LEFT MILNER 
ROAD ,RIGHT MILNER ONTO OTTO DU PLESSIS DRIVE, WEST COAST ROAD, DASSENBERG 
DRIVE, RIGHT HERMES AVENUE, RIGHT GROSVENOR AVENUE, LEFT ANNA DRIVE, LEFT 
BRUTUS, RIGHT CHAREL UYS DRIVE, RIGHT REYGERSDAL DRIVE, LEFT MEERMIN ROAD, 
RIGHT PALMER AVENUE, LEFT GROSVENOR AVENUE, ACROSS CHAREL UYS DRIVE INTO 
GARDENIA STREET, RIGHT KERRIA AVENUE, LEFT CHAREL UYS DRIVE TO CNR 
CHRISTOPHER STARKE. 
PAT6 ATLANTIS - CAPE TOWN VIA PAARDEN EILAND/MARINE DRIVE/WOODSTOCK 
--------------------------------------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF PAT7 
XPA8 CAPE TOWN - LOURENS MULLER BUILDING 
------------------------------------------- 
DEPART CAPE TOWN STATION, IN ADDERLEY STREET, RIGHT HANS STRYDOM, RIGHT 
WESTERN BOULEVARD, LEFT DOCK ROAD, VIA CUSTOMS GATE, DOCK ROAD, LEFT SOUTH 
ARM TO LOURENS MULLER BUILDING. 
XPA9 LOURENS MULLER BUILDING - CAPE TOWN 
----------------------------------------- 
REVERSE OF XPA8 
QT13 ATLANTIS - YSTERFONTEIN VIA MAMRE/DARLING 
------------------------------------------------- 
DEPART FROM CORNER OF CHRISTOPHER STARKE VIA CHAREL UYS, R304, OLD MAMRE 
DARLING ROAD, LEFT SILVERSTROOM ROAD, RIGHT PARADISE ROAD, MAMRE, LEFT 
MAMRE MAIN ROAD, LEFT OLD MAMRE DARLING ROAD, DARLING MAIN ROAD, RIGHT VIA 
LAPSTRAAT INTO R315, DARLING, THEN ACROSS WESTCOAST ROAD ONTO R315, THEN 
RIGHT BUITENKANTSTREET 
RIGHT VIA PARK ROAD TO YSTERFONTEIN TERMINUS. 
QT12 YSTERFONTEIN - ATLANTIS VIA DARLING/MAMRE 
------------------------------------------------ 
REVERSE OF QT13 
 
OP.8358429. (2) GAYIYA PATIENCE NOMZI PN ID NO 4804300234086. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: NO. 19 DURREL STREET, MANDALAY, MITCHELLS PLAIN, 7784 C/O CODETA - KHAYELITSHA 
CODETA KUWAIT RANK; SOLOMON, TSHUKU AVE; TRUST FUND OFFICE, SITE C; KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1844604/1 FROM GAYIYA PATIENCE NOMZI PN (15 X PASSENGERS, 
DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) 
AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1844604/1 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
THIS OPERATING LICENCE HAS ALREADY BEEN USED FOR SCRAPPING/RECAPITALISATION 
AND A SECOND APPLICATION FOR SCRAPPING MAY NOT BE MADE WITH THIS OPERATING 
LICENCE. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
X64 DELFT - KUILSRIVER CBD 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN EINDHOVEN OFF DELFT MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO HINDLE ROAD, 
LEFT INTO KUILSRIVER FREEWAY (R300), RIGHT INTO STELLENBOSCH ARTERIAL, LEFT 
INTO NOOIENSFONTEIN, PROCEED TO KUILSRIVER CBD TAXI RANK OFF CARINUS STREET 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
X65 DELFT - KUILSRIVER CDB 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN EINDHOVEN OFF DELFT MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO HINDLE ROAD, 
LEFT INTO EERSTERIVER WAY, RIGHT INTO BUTTSKOP, LEFT INTO RANGE ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO STELLENBOSCH ARTERIAL, LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK, LEFT INTO 
NOOIENSFONTEIN, PROCEED TO KUILSRIVER CBD TAXI RANK OFF CARINUS STREET AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
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X66 DELFT - BLACKHEATH STATION 
------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK EINDHOVEN OFF DELFT MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO HINDLE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO EERSTERIVER WAY, RIGHT INTO BUTTSKOP, LEFT INTO RANGE ROAD TO TAXI 
RANK AT BLACKHEATH STATION AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
X67 DELFT - MFULENI 
-------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN EINDHOVEN OFF DELFT MAIN ROAD  RIGHT INTO HINDLE ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO SAX DOWN ROAD, LEFT INTO NQUBELANI ROAD INTO MFULENI TAXI RANK 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
X68 DELFT - EPPING 
-------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN EINDHOVEN OFF DELFT MAIN ROAD, PROCEED ALONG DELFT MAIN 
ROAD, LEFT HINDLE EXT, RIGHT INTO SYMPHONY ROAD,  LEFT INTO STELLENBOSCH 
ARTERIAL ROAD, ACROSS MODDERDAM AND 35TH STREET INTO OWEN ROAD RIGHT INTO 
VAHALLA DRIVE, LEFT INTO BOFORS CIRCLE, PROCEED ALONG BOFORS CIRCLE ACROSS 
INTO GUNNERS CIRCLE AND PROCEED BACK TO TAXI RANK AT BONTEHEUWEL STATION ON 
EPPING SIDE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
X69 DELFT - STELLENBOSCH STATION 
---------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN EINDHOVEN OFF DELFT MAIN ROAD RIGHT INTO HINDLE ROAD, 
LEFT INTO KUILSRIVER FREEWAY (R300) RIGHT INTO STELLENBOSCH ARTERIAL, 
PROCEED ALONG POLKADRAAI, LEFT INTO ADAM TAS TO STELLENBOSCH ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358437. (2) MEYER VERNON WILLIAM JOHN VWJ ID NO 5011125133084. (3) DISTRICT: GANYESA. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: NO 9 MANYWAYS, 77 DOODRIFT RD, PLUMSTEAD, 7800. (4) NEW APP (LAPSED 
DECISION).  (5) 1 X 8 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
---------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCE SITUATED IN PAROW 
VALLEY PAROW, PAROW EAST AND PAROW WEST TO THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOLS NAMELY 
KID'S ACADEMY AND PAROW WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL AND RETURN AS PER TIMETABLE. 
TIMETABLE 
----------- 
MORNING   06H00 - 08H30 
AFTERNOON 12H00 - 18H00 
 
OP.8358445. (2) MABASA ADVIN A ID NO 7205245347081. (3) DISTRICT: BELLVILLE. POSTAL ADDRESS: PO 
BOX 168, PA HAMLET, PA HAMLET, 6840. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 60 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCE IN CASCADE FARM BELLVILLE AND BELLVILLE TO 
THIER SCHOOL NAMELY ST MARKS PRIMARY AND CERES SECONDARY AND RETURN THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
MORNING:06H00-8H30 
AFTERNOON:13H00-18H00 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT NO.1 MELL STREET,PRINCE ALFREDS HAMLET TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358447. (2) BIDI BONGINKOSI BENJAMIN BB ID NO 7408045519087. (3) DISTRICT: CALEDON. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: P.O.BOX 291, GRABOUW, 7160. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1811209/5 FROM BIDI 
BONGINKOSI BENJAMIN BB (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: CALEDON).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1811209/5 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
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-------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE PLAI GRABOUW INTO MAIN ROAD TO N2 TURN RIGHT ONTO N2 
ALONG N2 TURN FIREGROVE KUILSRIVER TO BELLVILLE ALONG VOORTREKKER R102 ROND 
PARROW ALONG TO CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE. 
V46 GRABOUW - BELLVILLE 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE PLAIN, GRABOUW INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO N2, 
SOMERSET WEST PROCEED ALONG THE N2 THEN TURN LEFT ONTO THE R300 THEN  LEFT 
ONTO THE M12, STELLENBOSCH ARTERIAL ROAD THEN TURN RIGHT ALONG BELHAR DRIVE 
TO ERICA DRIVE THEN TURN LEFT AND JOIN SYMPHONY WAY TO THE UNIVERSITY OF 
THE WESTERN CAPE AND CAPE PENINSULA UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY AND DRIVE 
ALONG SACKS CIRCLE AND JOIN ISCOR STREET AND INDUSTRY ROAD TO NORTH LINK 
COLLEGE DRIVE ALONG CALEDON STREET TO ROBERT SOBUKWE DRIVE TO JOIN DURBAN 
ROAD TO CTI EDUCATION GROUP AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V25 GRABOUW - RIVERSONDEREND 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN GRABOUW INTO MAIN ROAD LEFT ONTO THE N2 ALONG THE N2 TO 
CALEDON PROCEED TO THE MAIN ROAD IN RIVIERSONDEREND AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
V24 GRABOUW - SWELLENDAM 
------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK IN GRABOUW INTO MAIN ROAD ALONG MAIN ROAD ONTO THE N2 
PROCEED TO  CALEDON, RIVERSONDEREND, TO SWELLENDAM THEN RIGHT TO THE MALL 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V23 GRABOUW - CLANWILLIAM 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE PLAIN TO WORCESTER STREET INTO MAIN ROAD TO THE N2 
PROCEED ALONG THE N2 TO SOMERSET WEST THEN TURN LEFT ONTO THE R44 TO 
STELLENBOSCH ALONG THE R44 TO WELLINGTON, MALAN, SOETENDAL, HERMON, HALE, 
MANSHOF, PORTERVILLE PROCEED ALONG THE R44 TO THE N7 THEN RIGHT TO 
CITRUSDAL TO CLAIN WILLIAM AND RETURN SAME ALONG THE ROUTE. 
V45 GRABOUW - VYEBOOM 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT SHOPRITE GRABOUW TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT 
ONTO R321 INTO NUWEBERG ROAD TO R321 ALONG R321 TO DROSTERSNES, OUTOLL 
FARM, RETIEF FARM, PIERRE FARM THEN TURN LEFT TO DIE ERF FARM, MORESON 
FARM,  ALAFONTANA FARM, BOESMANSRUG FARM, OUWERF FARM, GREYMEAD FARM AND 
VYEBOOM CO-OPERATION THEN TURN RIGHT ONTO R321 TO RUSTFONTEIN FARM,  HOUT 
VELD FARM, STILLEHOOP FARM, TWAALFFONTEIN FARM AND ROOIDAKKE FARM THEN TURN 
 RIGHT TO QUEEN - ANNE FARM LEFT TO VYEBOOM WINKEL ON R321 AND RETURN ALONG 
  THE SAME ROUTE. 
V44 GRABOUW - SOMERSET MALL 
--------------------------- 
FROM GRABOUW TAXI RANK INTO MAIN ROAD ALONG MAIN ROAD TO THE N2, RIGHT ONTO 
THE N2 PROCEED TO SOMERSET WEST LEFT AT R44 TO SOMERSET MALL (NO PICK UP) 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
W89 GRABOUW - STERKSPRUIT 
------------------------- 
FROM GRABOUW PROCEED TO VILLIERSDORP LEFT ONTO R321 THROUGH VILLIERSDORP 
ALONG R43 RIGHT ONTO N1, R61 LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST THROUGH TO N1 TO 
THREE SISTERS ALONG TO RICHMOND THROUGH HANOVER ALONG COLESBURG AND TURN 
RIGHT TO JOIN R58 ALONG VENTERSTAD TO ALIWAL NORTH THROUGH TO LADY GREY 
TURN LEFT TO JOIN R392 TO HERSCHEL TO BLUEGUMS TO STERKSPRUIT AND RETURN 
SAME ROUTE ONLY DROP OFF. 
W99 GRABOUW - WILLOWVALE 
------------------------ 
FROM GRABOUW THROUGH R43 TO VILLIERSDORP TO OVER HEX TURN RIGHT TO 
ROBERTSON R60 TO ASHTON TO TURN LEFT TO MONTAGU ALONG R62 TO BERRYDALE 
ALONG LADISMITH TO OUDTSHOORN THROUGH WILLOWMORE ALONG N9 TO ABERDEEN 
THROUGH GRAAFF REINET ALONG R9 TURN RIGHT TO CRADOCK, QUEENSTOWN, 



	 132	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

COFIMVABA TO IGHT TO WILLOWVALE AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE ONLY DROP OFF. 
 
OP.8358448. (2) BIDI AMOS A ID NO 4702085630082. (3) DISTRICT: CALEDON. POSTAL ADDRESS: P O BOX 
291, GRABOUW, 7160. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1623767/15 FROM BIDI AMOS A (15 X 
PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: CALEDON).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI 
PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1623767/15 
ADDITIONAL  ATHOURITY 
-------------------- 
V46 GRABOUW - BELLVILLE 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE PLAIN, GRABOUW INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO N2, 
SOMERSET WEST PROCEED ALONG THE N2 THEN TURN LEFT ONTO THE R300 THEN  LEFT 
ONTO THE M12, STELLENBOSCH ARTERIAL ROAD THEN TURN RIGHT ALONG BELHAR DRIVE 
TO ERICA DRIVE THEN TURN LEFT AND JOIN SYMPHONY WAY TO THE UNIVERSITY OF 
THE WESTERN CAPE AND CAPE PENINSULA UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY AND DRIVE 
ALONG SACKS CIRCLE AND JOIN ISCOR STREET AND INDUSTRY ROAD TO NORTH LINK 
COLLEGE DRIVE ALONG CALEDON STREET TO ROBERT SOBUKWE DRIVE TO JOIN DURBAN 
ROAD TO CTI EDUCATION GROUP AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V25 GRABOUW - RIVERSONDEREND 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN GRABOUW INTO MAIN ROAD LEFT ONTO THE N2 ALONG THE N2 TO 
CALEDON PROCEED TO THE MAIN ROAD IN RIVIERSONDEREND AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
V24 GRABOUW - SWELLENDAM 
------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK IN GRABOUW INTO MAIN ROAD ALONG MAIN ROAD ONTO THE N2 
PROCEED TO  CALEDON, RIVERSONDEREND, TO SWELLENDAM THEN RIGHT TO THE MALL 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V23 GRABOUW - CLANWILLIAM 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE PLAIN TO WORCESTER STREET INTO MAIN ROAD TO THE N2 
PROCEED ALONG THE N2 TO SOMERSET WEST THEN TURN LEFT ONTO THE R44 TO 
STELLENBOSCH ALONG THE R44 TO WELLINGTON, MALAN, SOETENDAL, HERMON, HALE, 
MANSHOF, PORTERVILLE PROCEED ALONG THE R44 TO THE N7 THEN RIGHT TO 
CITRUSDAL TO CLAIN WILLIAM AND RETURN SAME ALONG THE ROUTE. 
V45 GRABOUW - VYEBOOM 
--------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT SHOPRITE GRABOUW TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT 
ONTO R321 INTO NUWEBERG ROAD TO R321 ALONG R321 TO DROSTERSNES, OUTOLL 
FARM, RETIEF FARM, PIERRE FARM THEN TURN LEFT TO DIE ERF FARM, MORESON 
FARM,  ALAFONTANA FARM, BOESMANSRUG FARM, OUWERF FARM, GREYMEAD FARM AND 
VYEBOOM CO-OPERATION THEN TURN RIGHT ONTO R321 TO RUSTFONTEIN FARM,  HOUT 
VELD FARM, STILLEHOOP FARM, TWAALFFONTEIN FARM AND ROOIDAKKE FARM THEN TURN 
RIGHT TO QUEEN - ANNE FARM LEFT TO VYEBOOM WINKEL ON R321 AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
V44 GRABOUW - SOMERSET MALL 
--------------------------- 
FROM GRABOUW TAXI RANK INTO MAIN ROAD ALONG MAIN ROAD TO THE N2, RIGHT ONTO 
THE N2 PROCEED TO SOMERSET WEST LEFT AT R44 TO SOMERSET MALL (NO PICK UP) 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
W89 GRABOUW - STERKSPRUIT 
------------------------- 
FROM GRABOUW PROCEED TO VILLIERSDORP LEFT ONTO R321 THROUGH VILLIERSDORP 
ALONG R43 RIGHT ONTO N1, R61 LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST THROUGH TO N1 TO 
THREE SISTERS ALONG TO RICHMOND THROUGH HANOVER ALONG COLESBURG AND TURN 
RIGHT TO JOIN R58 ALONG VENTERSTAD TO ALIWAL NORTH THROUGH TO LADY GREY 
TURN LEFT TO JOIN R392 TO HERSCHEL TO BLUEGUMS TO STERKSPRUIT AND RETURN 
SAME ROUTE ONLY DROP OFF. 
W99 GRABOUW - WILLOWVALE 
------------------------ 
FROM GRABOUW THROUGH R43 TO VILLIERSDORP TO OVER HEX TURN RIGHT TO 
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ROBERTSON R60 TO ASHTON TO TURN LEFT TO MONTAGU ALONG R62 TO BERRYDALE 
ALONG LADISMITH TO OUDTSHOORN THROUGH WILLOWMORE ALONG N9 TO ABERDEEN 
THROUGH GRAAFF REINET ALONG R9 TURN RIGHT TO CRADOCK, QUEENSTOWN, 
COFIMVABA TO IGHT TO WILLOWVALE AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE ONLY DROP OFF. 
 
OP.8358449. (2) BIDI AMOS A ID NO 4702085630082. (3) DISTRICT: CALEDON. POSTAL ADDRESS: P O BOX 
291, GRABOUW, 7160. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1623766/13 FROM BIDI AMOS A (15 X 
PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: CALEDON).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI 
PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1623766/13 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
GRABOUW -CAPE TOWN 
------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE PLAIN GRABOUW INTO MAIN TURN TO N2 SOMERSET WEST 
PROCEED ALONG THE N2 TO TURN LEFT ONTO THE R300 THEN TURN LEFT ONTO THE M12 
STELLENBOSCH ARTERIAL ROAD THEN RIGHT ALONG BELHAR DRIVE TO ERICA DRIVE 
THEN TURN LEFT AND JOIN SYMPHONY WAY TO THE UNIVERSITY OF THE WESTERN CAPE 
AND CAPE PENINSULA UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY AND DRIVE ALONG SACK CIRCLE AND 
JOIN ISCOR STREET ANS INDUSTRY ROAD TO NORTH LINK COLLEGE DRIVE ALONG 
CALEDON STR TO ROBERT SOBUKWE DRIVE TO JOIN DURBAN RD TO UCT AND RETURN. 
V46 GRABOUW - BELLVILLE 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE PLAIN, GRABOUW INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO N2, 
SOMERSET WEST PROCEED ALONG THE N2 THEN TURN LEFT ONTO THE R300 THEN  LEFT 
ONTO THE M12, STELLENBOSCH ARTERIAL ROAD THEN TURN RIGHT ALONG BELHAR DRIVE 
TO ERICA DRIVE THEN TURN LEFT AND JOIN SYMPHONY WAY TO THE UNIVERSITY OF 
THE WESTERN CAPE AND CAPE PENINSULA UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY AND DRIVE 
ALONG SACKS CIRCLE AND JOIN ISCOR STREET AND INDUSTRY ROAD TO NORTH LINK 
COLLEGE DRIVE ALONG CALEDON STREET TO ROBERT SOBUKWE DRIVE TO JOIN DURBAN 
ROAD TO CTI EDUCATION GROUP AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE 
V25 GRABOUW - RIVERSONDEREND 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN GRABOUW INTO MAIN ROAD LEFT ONTO THE N2 ALONG THE N2 TO 
CALEDON PROCEED TO THE MAIN ROAD IN RIVIERSONDEREND AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
V24 GRABOUW - SWELLENDAM 
------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK IN GRABOUW INTO MAIN ROAD ALONG MAIN 
ROAD ONTO THE N2 PROCEED TO  CALEDON, RIVERSONDEREND, TO SWELLENDAM THEN 
RIGHT TO THE MALL AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V23 GRABOUW - CLANWILLIAM 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT THE PLAIN TO WORCESTER STREET INTO MAIN ROAD TO THE N2 
PROCEED ALONG THE N2 TO SOMERSET WEST THEN TURN LEFT ONTO THE R44 TO 
STELLENBOSCH ALONG THE R44 TO WELLINGTON, MALAN, SOETENDAL, HERMON, HALE, 
MANSHOF, PORTERVILLE PROCEED ALONG THE R44 TO THE N7 THEN RIGHT TO 
CITRUSDAL TO CLAIN WILLIAM AND RETURN SAME ALONG THE ROUTE. 
V45 GRABOUW - VYEBOOM 
--------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT SHOPRITE GRABOUW TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT 
ONTO R321 INTO NUWEBERG ROAD TO R321 ALONG R321 TO DROSTERSNES, OUTOLL 
FARM, RETIEF FARM, PIERRE FARM THEN TURN LEFT TO DIE ERF FARM, MORESON 
FARM,  ALAFONTANA FARM, BOESMANSRUG FARM, OUWERF FARM, GREYMEAD FARM AND 
VYEBOOM CO-OPERATION THEN TURN RIGHT ONTO R321 TO RUSTFONTEIN FARM,  HOUT 
VELD FARM, STILLEHOOP FARM, TWAALFFONTEIN FARM AND ROOIDAKKE FARM THEN TURN 
RIGHT TO QUEEN - ANNE FARM LEFT TO VYEBOOM WINKEL ON R321 AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
V44 GRABOUW - SOMERSET MALL 
--------------------------- 
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FROM GRABOUW TAXI RANK INTO MAIN ROAD ALONG MAIN ROAD TO THE N2, RIGHT ONTO 
THE N2 PROCEED TO SOMERSET WEST LEFT AT R44 TO SOMERSET MALL (NO PICK UP) 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
W89 GRABOUW - STERKSPRUIT 
------------------------- 
FROM GRABOUW PROCEED TO VILLIERSDORP LEFT ONTO R321 THROUGH VILLIERSDORP 
ALONG R43 RIGHT ONTO N1, R61 LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST THROUGH TO N1 TO 
THREE SISTERS ALONG TO RICHMOND THROUGH HANOVER ALONG COLESBURG AND TURN 
RIGHT TO JOIN R58 ALONG VENTERSTAD TO ALIWAL NORTH THROUGH TO LADY GREY 
TURN LEFT TO JOIN R392 TO HERSCHEL TO BLUEGUMS TO STERKSPRUIT AND RETURN 
SAME ROUTE ONLY DROP OFF. 
W99 GRABOUW - WILLOWVALE 
------------------------- 
FROM GRABOUW THROUGH R43 TO VILLIERSDORP TO OVER HEX TURN RIGHT TO 
ROBERTSON R60 TO ASHTON TO TURN LEFT TO MONTAGU ALONG R62 TO BERRYDALE 
ALONG LADISMITH TO OUDTSHOORN THROUGH WILLOWMORE ALONG N9 TO ABERDEEN 
THROUGH GRAAFF REINET ALONG R9 TURN RIGHT TO CRADOCK, QUEENSTOWN, 
COFIMVABA TO IGHT TO WILLOWVALE AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE ONLY DROP OFF. 
 
OP.8358506. (2) GREENXL ID NO 201642859907. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL ADDRESS: MTN 
SOLUTION SPACE, 9 PORT WOOD ROAD, GREENPOINT, 8002. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 4 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS IN GREEN POINT TO POINTS WITHIN THE WESTERN CAPE AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358525. (2) BOLTMAN IGSHAAN I ID NO 6702125002084. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
22 AZALIA ROAD, LENTEGEUR, 7785. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1844289/0 FROM BOLTMAN 
IGSHAAN I (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: WYNBERG).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE 
OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1844289/0 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROMPLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT 22 AZALIA ROAD,LENTEGEUR,MITCHEL'S PLAIN TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358532. (2) VOLNER HENDRINA MARIA HM ID NO 6812160248086. (3) DISTRICT: BELLVILLE. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 45 18TH AVENUE, FACTRETON, KENSINGTON, 7405. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
---------------------- 
124 BELLVILLE - CAPE TOWN 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN SUID STREET BELLVILLE, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, 
LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, ALONG VOORTREKKER ROAD THROUGH PAROW, GOODWOOD, 
MAITLAND AND SALT RIVER, INTO RUSSEL STREET, RIGHT INTO SIR LOWRY ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO OSWALD PIROW STREET TO TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE 
TOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. (DROP-OFF ONLY) 
 
OP.8358543. (2) MATEMBISA VUYOKAZI HAPPINESS VH ID NO 6809270794082. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 29 STATION ROAD, KHAYALETHU PARK, GUGULETHU, 7750. (4) ADDITIONAL 
AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1855326/1 FROM MATEMBISA VUYOKAZI HAPPINESS VH (15 X PASSENGERS, 
DISTRICT: WYNBERG).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) 
AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1855326/1 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
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-------------------- 
12 NYANGA - WYNBERG 
------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NYANGA, ALONG EMMS DRIVE, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD TO 
WETTON CIRCLE, ALONG WETTON ROAD, LEFT INTO MORON ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT 
WYNBERG AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS: RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, RIGHT INTO EGHAM 
STREET, RIGHT INTO WETTON ROAD, ALONG WETTON ROAD TO WETTON CIRCLE, INTO 
LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO EMMS DRIVE TO NYANGA TAXI RANK NYANGA. 
13 NYANGA - CLAREMONT 
--------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NYANGA, ALONG EMMS DRIVE, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TURFHALL ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRINCE 
ARTHUR ROAD, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD WHICH BECOMES STANHOPE ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO STATION ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT CLAREMONT RAILWAY STATION AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
160 CROSS ROADS - WYNBERG 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI TERMINUS AT CROSS ROADS INTO STOCK ROAD, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD TO 
WETTON CIRCLE, INTO WETTON ROAD, LEFT INTO MOROM ROAD TO TAXI FACILITY AT 
WYNBERG AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS: INTO CHURCH ROAD, INTO EGHAM ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO WETTON ROAD, REST OF ROUTE IS THEN THE SAME AS THE FORWARD JOURNEY. 
397 GUGULETU - WYNBERG 
---------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN GUGULETU ONTO NY 1, ALONG NY 1 TO LANSDOWNE ROAD, AROUND 
WETTON CIRCLE, INTO WETTON ROAD, ALONG WETTON ROAD, OVER ROSMEAD AVENUE, 
LEFT INTO MORON ROAD TO TAXI RANK IN WYNBERG AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS: INTO 
CHURCH STREET, RIGHT INTO EGHAM ROAD, RIGHT INTO WETTON ROAD, AROUND WETTON 
CIRCLE, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, ONTO NY 1. 
429 CROSS ROADS - CLAREMONT 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN CROSS ROADS, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO TURFHALL ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRINCE ARTHUR STREET, LEFT INTO 
LANSDOWNE ROAD, ALONG LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT INTO STANHOPE ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD TO TAXI RANK IN STATION ROAD CLAREMONT AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
A53 NYANGA - UMTATA 
------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDDATU DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2), LEFT ONTO R300, 
RIGHT ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT ONTO R61, ALONG R61 TO 
ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAF-REINET, RIGHT ONTO R61 TO TAXI RANK IN 
UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
A54 NYANGA - TELLE BRIDGE 
------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDDATU DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2), LEFT ONTO R300, 
RIGHT ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO COLESBERG, RIGHT ONTO R58 TO LADY GREY, RIGHT 
ONTO R393 TO STERKSPRUIT ONTO PALMIET AT TELLE BRIDGE AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
A55 NYANGA - KING WILLIAMSTOWN 
------------------------------ 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDDATU DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2), LEFT ONTO R300, 
RIGHT ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT ONTO R61, ALONG R61 TO 
ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAF-REINET, RIGHT ONTO R63 TO KEISKAMMAHOEK, 
PROCEED ALONG R352 TO TANDALA, LEFT ONTO N2 TO KING WILLIAMS TOWN, RIGHT 
INTO WELLINGTON STREET TO TAXI RANK IN KING WILLIAMS TOWN AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
A56 NYANGA - EAST LONDON 
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------------------------ 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDDATU DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2), ALONG N2 TO EAST 
LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
C12 PHILIPPI - CLAREMONT 
------------------------ 
FROM PHILLIPI STATION, INTO NGULUBE ROAD, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TURFHALL ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRINCE ARTHUR 
ROAD, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO STANHOPE ROAD, RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD 
TO TAXI RANK AT CLAREMONT RAILWAY STATION CLAREMONT AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
C60 NYANGA - MATATIELE 
---------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDDATU DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2), LEFT ONTO R300, 
RIGHT ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO HANOVER, LEFT ONTO N10 TO MIDDELBURG, LEFT ONTO 
R58 TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
F52 CROSS ROADS - WYNBERG VIA CLAREMONT 
--------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN CROSS ROADS, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO TURFHALL ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRINCE ARTHUR STREET, LEFT INTO 
LANSDOWNE ROAD, ALONG LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT INTO STANHOPE ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD TO TAXI RANK IN STATION ROAD CLAREMONT, FROM TAXI RANK IN 
CLAREMONT, INTO NEWRY ROAD, LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, ALONG MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO 
WETTON ROAD WYNBERG, ALONG WETTON ROAD, INTO OLD WETTON ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
THOMAS ROAD TO TAXI RANK IN WYNBERG SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO 
PASSENGERS ARE PICKED-UP IN MAIN ROAD BETWEEN CLAREMONT AND WYNBERG AND 
FURTHER THAT PASSENGERS ARE ONLY DROPPED-OFF IN WYNBERG AND NOT PICKED-UP. 
F53 GUGULETU - CLAREMONT VIA WYNBERG 
------------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK IN GUGULETU INTO NY 1, ALONG NY 1 TO LANSDOWNE ROAD, AROUND 
WETTON CIRCLE, INTO WETTON ROAD, ALONG WETTON ROAD, OVER ROSMEAD AVENUE, 
LEFT INTO MORON ROAD TO TAXI RANK IN WYNBERG, FROM TAXI RANK IN MOROM ROAD 
WYNBERG, RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, RIGHT INTO EGHAM ROAD, LEFT INTO WETTON 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, ALONG MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO RALPH STREET 
CLAREMONT, LEFT INTO FIR STREET TO TAXI RANK IN CLAREMONT SUBJECT TO THE 
CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED-UP IN MAIN ROAD BETWEEN WYNBERG AND 
CLAREMONT AND FURTHER THAT PASSENGERS ARE ONLY DROPPED-OFF IN WYNBERG AND 
NOT PICKED-UP. 
F54 CROSS ROADS - CLAREMONT VIA WYNBERG 
--------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI TERMINUS AT CROSS ROADS INTO STOCK ROAD, INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD TO 
WETTON CIRCLE, INTO WETTON ROAD, LEFT INTO MOROM ROAD TO TAXI FACILITY AT 
WYNBERG FROM TAXI RANK IN MOROM ROAD WYNBERG, RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, 
RIGHT INTO EGHAM ROAD, LEFT INTO WETTON ROAD, RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, ALONG 
MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO RALPH STREET CLAREMONT, LEFT INTO FIR STREET TO TAXI 
RANK IN CLAREMONT SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED-UP 
IN MAIN ROAD BETWEEN WYNBERG AND CLAREMONT AND FURTHER THAT PASSENGERS ARE 
ONLY DROPPED-OFF IN CLAREMONT AND NOT PICKED-UP. 
G55 NYANGA - CLAREMONT VIA WYNBERG 
---------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NYANGA, ALONG EMMS DRIVE, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD TO 
WETTON CIRCLE, ALONG WETTON ROAD, LEFT INTO MOROM ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT 
WYNBERG, FROM TAXI RANK IN MOROM ROAD WYNBERG, RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, 
RIGHT INTO EGHAM ROAD, LEFT INTO WETTON ROAD, RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, ALONG 
MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO RALPH STREET, CLAREMONT, LEFT INTO FIR STREET TO TAXI 
RANK IN CLAREMONT SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED UP 
IN MAIN ROAD BETWEEN WYNBERG AND CLAREMONT AND FURTHER THAT PASSENGERS ARE 
ONLY DROPPED OFF IN CLAREMONT AND NOT PICKED UP. 
H10 NYANGA - LADY FRERE 
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----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NYANGA, RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE, RIGHT INTO SITHANDATHU 
STREET, LEFT INTO NTLANGANO STREET, INTO BORCHARDS QUARRY ROAD, LEFT ONTO 
N2 ONTO R300 ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, IN DONKIN STREET, RIGHT 
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, INTO R61, ALONG R61 TO ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO 
GRAAFF- REINET, INTO KOLLEGE STREET TO CHURCH STREET GRAAFF- REINET, RIGHT 
TO CALEDON STREET, ALONG R57 THEN ALONG THE R61 TO CRADOCK, INTO MORTIMER 
STREET, CRADOCK, ALONG R32 TO COOKHOUSE BACK ALONG R32 TO CRADOCK, THEN 
ALONG R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, RIGHT INTO ROBERTSON ROAD, RIGHT INTO CALDERWOOD 
STREET TO TAXI RANK IN CALDERWOOD STREET, QUEENSTOWN RIGHT INTO CATHCART 
ROAD, ALONG R61 TO TAXI RANK IN LADY FRERE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
I60 NYANGA - GUGULETU 
--------------------- 
FROM NYANGA INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, RIGHT INTO NY78, LEFT 
INTO NY5, RIGHT INTO NY6, LEFT INTO NY108, LEFT INTO NY1, LEFT INTO NY3 
WHICH BECOMES TERMINUS ROAD, RIGHT INTO TERMINUS ROAD TO NYANGA TAXI RANK. 
I61 NYANGA - PHILIPPI - LOWER CROSS ROADS 
----------------------------------------- 
FROM NYANGA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO EMMS DRIVE, WHICH BECOMES NQWEBEBE ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO INGULUBE ROAD, RIGHT INTO SHELVIT ROAD, LEFT INTO GUNFLOWER ROAD 
TO THE TEMPORAL TAXI RANK NEXT TO THE POLICE STATION AND RETURN. 
I62 GUGULETU - NYANGA 
--------------------- 
FROM EYONA TAXI RANK, INTO NY1 LEFT INTO NY3, RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE TO THE 
NYANGA TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
I63 GUGULETU - PHILIPPI - LOWER CROSS ROADS 
------------------------------------------- 
FROM GUGULETU EYONA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO NY1, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO MOWOOD ROAD, RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST ROAD, RIGHT INTO NQWEBEBA, 
RIGHT INTO INGULUBE ROAD RIGHT INTO SHELVIT ROAD, LEFT INTO GUNFLOWER ROAD, 
TO THE TEMPORAL RANK NEXT TO THE POLICE STATION AND RETURN. 
I73 NYANGA - WYNBERG VIA GUGULETU VIA CLAREMONT 
----------------------------------------------- 
FROM NYANGA INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, RIGHT INTO NY78, LEFT 
INTO NY5 RIGHT INTO NY6, LEFT INTO NY108, LEFT INTO NY1, RIGHT INTO 
LANSDOWNE, RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TURFHALL ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
PRINCE ARTHUR ROAD, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO STANHOPE ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO STATION ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT CLAREMONT DROP-OFF INTO FIR ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO STATION ROAD, LEFT INTO THE MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO WETTON ROAD, ALONG 
THE BRIDGE, RIGHT INTO THOMAS ROAD TO WYNBERG TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
I74 NYANGA - WYNBERG VIA GUGULETU VIA CLAREMONT 
----------------------------------------------- 
FROM NYANGA INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, RIGHT INTO NY78, LEFT 
INTO NY5, RIGHT INTO NY6, LEFT INTO NY108, LEFT INTO DUINEFONTEIN ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO TURFHALL ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRINCE ARTHUR ROAD, LEFT INTO 
LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO STANHOPE ROAD, RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD TO THE 
CLAREMONT TAXI RANK, DROP-OFF INTO FIR ROAD, RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD, LEFT 
INTO THE MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO WETTON ROAD ALONG THE BRIDGE RIGHT INTO 
THOMAS ROAD TO THE WYNBERG TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
I75 NYANGA - WYNBERG VIA LOWER CROSS ROAD VIA PHILIPPI 
----------------------------------------------------- 
FROM NYANGA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO STOCK ROAD, RIGHT INTO GUN FLOWER ROAD, LEFT INTO SHELVIT ROAD, 
LEFT INTO INGULUBE ROAD, RIGHT INTO NGWEBEBA ROAD, LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST, 
RIGHT INTO MOWOOD ROAD, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD AROUND WETTON CIRCLE, INTO 
THOMAS ROAD TO THE WYNBERG TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
I76 NYANGA - CLAREMONT VIA GUGULETU 
----------------------------------- 
FROM NYANGA TAXI RANK INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO NY73, RIGHT INTO NY1, INTO 
EYONA TAXI RANK, INTO NY1, INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD IN GUGULETU, RIGHT INTO 
NY75, RIGHT INTO NY72, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO TURFHALL ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRINCE ARTHUR ROAD, LEFT INTO 
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LANSDOWNE ROAD, ALONG LANSDOWNE ROAD WHICH BECOMES STANHOPE ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO STATION ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT RAILWAY STATION CLAREMONT AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
I77 NYANGA - CLAREMONT VIA GUGULETU 
----------------------------------- 
FROM NYANGA TAXI RANK, RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO NY78, LEFT INTO NY5, RIGHT INTO NY6, LEFT INTO NY108 BECOMES 
KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, INTO TAXI RANK INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, LEFT INTO 
DUINEFONTEIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO TURFHALL ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRINCE ARTHUR ROAD, 
LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, ALONG LANSDOWNE ROAD WHICH BECOMES STANHOPE 
STREET, RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD, CLAREMONT AT RAILWAY STATION, CLAREMONT 
AND RETURN ALONG SAME ROUTE. 
I78 NYANGA - CLAREMONT VIA PHILLIPPI 
------------------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, LEFT INTO EMMS DRIVE, WHICH BECOMES INGULUBE 
ROAD, INTO PHILLIPPI TAXI RANK INTO INGULUBE ROAD, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TURFHALL ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
PRINCE ARTHUR ROAD, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, INTO STANHOPE ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO STATION ROAD, TO TAXI RANK AT CLAREMONT RIALWAY STATION CLAREMONT AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
I79 NYANGA - CLAREMONT VIA CROSS ROAD 
------------------------------------- 
FROM NYANGA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO EMMS DRIVE, RIGHT INTO SITHANDATHU ROAD, 
INTO CROSS ROADS INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO STOCK ROAD, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TURFHALL ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
PRINCE ARTHUR STREET, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, ALONG LANSDOWNE ROAD, LEFT 
INTO STANHOPE ROAD, RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD TO TAXI RANK IN STATION ROAD, 
CLAREMONT AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
I80 NYANGA - WYNBERG VIA GUGULETU 
--------------------------------- 
FROM NYANGA TAXI RANK RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD, INTO 
NY3, RIGHT INTO NY1, RIGHT INTO EYONA RANK, LEFT INTO NY1, INTO LANSDOWNE 
ROAD, AROUND WETTON CIRCLE, ALONG WETTON ROAD, OVER ROSMEAD AVENUE, LEFT 
INTO MOROM ROAD TO TAXI RANK IN WYNBERG AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS: INTO CHURCH 
STREET, RIGHT INTO EGHAM STREET, RIGHT INTO WETTON ROAD, REST OF ROUTE IS 
THEN THE SAME AS THE FORWARD JOURNEY. 
I81 NYANGA - WYNBERG VIA PHILLIPPI 
---------------------------------- 
FROM NYANGA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO EMMS DRIVE WHICH BECOMES INGULUBE ROAD, 
INTO PHILLIPPI TAXI RANK INTO INGULUBE ROAD, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, 
AROUND WETTON CIRCLE INTO WETTON ROAD, ALONG WETTON ROAD OVER ROSMEAD 
AVENUE, LEFT INTO MOROM ROAD, INTO TAXI RANK IN WYNBERG AND RETURN AS 
FOLLOWS: INTO CHURCH STREET, INTO EGHAM STREET, RIGHT INTO WETTON ROAD, 
REST OF ROUTE IS THE SAME AS THE FORWARD JOURNEY. 
I82 NYANGA - WYNBERG VIA CROSS ROADS 
------------------------------------ 
FROM NYANGA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO EMMS DRIVE, RIGHT INTO SITHANDATHU ROAD, 
LEFT INTO CROSS ROAD INFORMAL TAXI RANK, INTO STOCKS ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
LANSDOWNE ROAD, TO WETTON CIRCLE, INTO WETTON ROAD, LEFT INTO MOROM ROAD TO 
TAXI RANK AT WYNBERG AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS: INTO CHURCH STREET INTO EGHAM 
STREET, RIGHT INTO WETTON ROAD, REST OF ROUTE IS THEN THE SAME AS THE 
FORWARD JOURNEY. 
I96 NYANGA - GAUTENG 
-------------------- 
FROM NYANGA TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO EMM'S DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO 
TERMINUS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NTLANGANISO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M22, 
TURN RIGHT INTO R300, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PAARL, INTO HUGUENOT TUNNEL INTO 
WORCESTER, INTO TOUWS RIVER, INTO N1 LAINGSBURG, INTO N1 BEAUFORT WEST, 
INTO N1 THREE SISTERS, TURN LEFT INTO N12 VICTORIA WEST, INTO N12 BRITS 
TOWN, INTO N12 HOPE TOWN, INTO N12 KIMBERLEY, INTO N12 WARRENTON, INTO 
CARLTONVILLE, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH STREET, TURN 
RIGHT INTO WANDERES STREET TO TAXI RANK IN GAUTENG AND RETURN. 
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I97 NYANGA - GAUTENG 
-------------------- 
FROM NYANGA TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO EMM'S DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO 
TERMINUS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NTLANGANISO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M22, 
TURN RIGHT INTO R300, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PAARL, INTO HUGUENOT TUNNEL, INTO 
WORCESTER INTO TOUWS RIVER INTO N1 LAINGSBURG, INTO N1 BEAUFORT WEST, INTO 
N1 THEE SISTERS, INTO N1 RICHMOND, INTO HANOVER INTO COLESBURG, TURN LEFT 
INTO N1 INTO BLOEMFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO TAXI RANK IN BLOEMFONTEIN DROP-OFF BACK INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO N1 INTO N5 INTO WINBURG, TURN LEFT INTO N1 INTO VENTERSBURG, INTO 
KROONSTAD N1, INTO THE TOLLGATE INTO SMITH STREET AND RETURN RIGHT INTO 
WANDERES STREET TO TAXI RANK IN GAUTENG AND RETURN. 
J7 JOE-BURG (CROSS ROAD) - CLAREMONT 
------------------------------------ 
FROM JOE-BURG TAXI RANK LANSDOWNE ROAD, PROCEED DOWN LANSDOWNE ROAD, TURN 
RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, THEN LEFT INTO TURFHALL ROAD, THEN RIGHT INTO 
PRINCE ARTHUR ROAD, THEN LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, THEN RIGHT INTO FIR ROAD 
TO THE CLAREMONT TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
J15 SAMORA MACHEL - CLAREMONT 
----------------------------- 
FROM SAMORA MACHEL INTO OLIVER TAMBO DRIVE, RIGHT INTO VANGUARD DRIVE, LEFT 
INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TURFHALL ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO PRINCE ARTHUR ROAD, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO FIR 
STREET TO TAXI RANK IN CLAREMONT AND RETURN. 
J25 NYANGA - MOUNT FLETCHER 
--------------------------- 
FROM NYANGA RANK ONTO VANGUARD DRIVE ONTO N1, PAARL ROUTE VIA MBEKWENI 
PAARL VIA WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST TO GRAAFF-REINET ONTO R61 TO 
CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, LADY FRERE ONTO R56 TO ELLIOT, MACLEAR TO 
MOUNT FLETCHER AND RETURN. 
J98 NYANGA - QUEENSTOWN 
----------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDDATU DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2), LEFT ONTO R300, 
RIGHT ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT ONTO R61, ALONG R61 TO 
ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAFF REINET, RIGHT ONTO R61 TO QUEENSTOWN, 
RIGHT INTO ROBERTSON ROAD, RIGHT INTO CALDERWOOD STREET TO TAXI RANK IN 
CALDERWOOD STREET, QUEENSTOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K33 JOBURG (CROSS ROADS) - WYNBERG 
---------------------------------- 
FROM JOE-BURG TAXI RANK INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD AROUND WETTON CIRCLE INTO 
WETTON ROAD, LEFT INTO MOROM ROAD, LEFT INTO THOMAS ROAD TO THE WYNBERG 
TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
K34 JOBURG (CROSS ROADS) - WYNBERG VIA CLAREMONT 
------------------------------------------------ 
FROM JOBURG TAXI RANK INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, LEFT 
INTO TURFHALL ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRINCE ARTHUR, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD OVER 
THE BRIDGE, RIGHT INTO FIR STREET TO THE CLAREMONT TAXI RANK DROP-OFF INTO 
FIR STREET, RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD, LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO WETTON 
ROAD ALONG OLD WETTON ROAD, RIGHT INTO THOMAS ROAD TO THE WYNBERG TAXI RANK 
AND RETURN SUBJECT TO THE FOLLOWING CONDITION: THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE TO BE 
PICKED-UP BETWEEN WYNBERG AND CLAREMONT. 
K35 JOBURG (CROSS ROADS) - CLAREMONT VIA WYNBERG 
------------------------------------------------ 
FROM JOBURG TAXI RANK INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD AROUND THE WETTON CIRCLE, INTO 
WETTON ROAD, LEFT INTO MOROM ROAD, LEF TINTO THOMAS ROAD TO THE WYNBERG 
TAXI RANK DROP-OFF INTO CHURCH STREET, RIGHT INTO EGHAM ROAD, LEF TINTO 
WETTON ROAD, RIGHT INTO THE MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO RALPH, RIGHT INTO FIR 
STREET TO THE CLAREMONT TAXI RANK AND RETURN SUBJECT TO THE FOLLOWING 
CONDITION: THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE TO BE PICKED-UP BETWEEN WYNBERG AND 
CLAREMONT. 
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L5 DELFT - WYNBERG VIA CLAREMONT 
-------------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK BETWEEN MANGO ROAD AND DELFT MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO DELFT 
MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, 
TURN RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TURFHALL ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRINCE 
ARTHUR ROAD, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD WHICH BECOMES STANHOPE ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO STATION ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT CLAREMONT RAILWAY STATION. FROM TAXI RANK 
IN CLAREMONT INTO NEWRY ROAD, LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, ALONG THE MAIN ROAD, 
LEFT INTO WETTON ROAD, WYNBERG ALONG WETTON ROAD, INTO OLD WETTON ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO THOMAS ROAD TO TAXI RANK IN MORON ROAD WYNBERG. 
L35 LOWER CROSSROADS - WYNBERG 
------------------------------ 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN QWANGI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO STOCK ROAD, TURN LEFT 
INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD TO WETTON CIRCLE ALONG WETTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
MORON ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT WYNBERG AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS: RIGHT INTO CHURCH 
STREET INTO EGHAM STREET, INTO WETTON ROAD ALONG WETTON ROAD TO WETTON 
CIRCLE INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EISLEBEN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
SYMPHONY WAY, TURN RIGHT INTO SPORT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NONDLWANA ROAD, 
TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD LEFT TO INDWE 
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MYEZO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO LUZUKO DRIVE, INTO 
NGQWANGI ROAD TO LOWER CROSS ROADS TAXI RANK. 
L36 PHILIPPI - WYNBERG 
---------------------- 
FROM PHILLIPI STATION, INTO NGULUBE ROAD, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD TO 
WETTON CIRCLE ALONG WETTON ROAD, LEFT INTO MORON ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT 
WYNBERG AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS: RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, RIGHT INTO EGHAM, 
RIGHT INTO WETTON ROAD, ALONG WETTON ROAD TO WETTON CIRCLE INTO LANSDOWNE 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO MONWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO RUTHFIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO 
NQWEBEBA STREET, LEFT TO NGULUBE ROAD, TURN LEFT TO NGQWANGI ROAD, TURN 
LEFT TO NTLOYIYA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SYMPHONY WAY, TURN LEFT INTO NGULUBE 
ROAD TO PHILLIPI TAXI RANK. 
L37 DELFT - WYNBERG AND RETURN 
------------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK BETWEEN MANGO ROAD AND DELFT MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO DELFT 
MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD TO 
WETTON CIRCLE INTO WETTON ROAD, LEFT INTO MORON ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT 
WYNBERG AND RETURN AS FOLLOWS: TURN RIGHT INTO MONWOOD ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO 
RUTHFIRST ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO NQWEBEBA STREET, LEFT TO NGULUBE ROAD, TURN 
RIGHT INTO SHEFFIELD ROAD INTO DELFT MAIN ROAD TO THE DELFT TAXI RANK. 
L38 LOWER CROSSROADS - WYNBERG VIA CLAREMONT 
-------------------------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NGQWANGI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO STOCK ROAD, TURN 
LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TURFHALL 
ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRINCE ARTHUR ROAD, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD WHICH BECOMES 
STANHOPE ROAD, RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT CLAREMONT RAILWAY 
STATION. FROM THE TAXI RANK IN CLAREMONT INTO NEWRY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD, ALONG MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO WETTON ROAD WYNBERG, ALONG WETTON 
ROAD, INTO OLD WETTON ROAD, RIGHT INTO THOMAS ROAD TO TAXI RANK IN WYNBERG. 
L41 SAMORA MACHEL - WYNBERG 
--------------------------- 
FROM SAMORA MACHEL INFORMAL TAXI RANK INTO OLIVER TAMBO DRIVE RIGHT INTO 
VANGUARD DRIVE LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD AROUND THE CIRCLE INTO WETTON LEFT 
INTO MAROM ROAD LEFT INTO THOMAS ROAD TO THE WYNBERG TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
L76 JOEBURG TAXI RANK - CLAREMONT 
--------------------------------- 
FROM JOEBURG INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE LEFT INTO 
TURFHALL ROAD RIGHT INTO PRINCE ARTHUR ROAD LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD OVER 
THE BRIDGE RIGHT INTO FIR STREET TO CLAREMONT TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
M27 SAMORA MACHEL - CLAREMONT 
----------------------------- 
FROM SAMORA MACHEL INTO OLIVER TAMBO DRIVE RIGHT INTO VANGUARD DRIVE RIGHT 
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INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD LEFT INTO NY1 LEFT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO 
SILVERSTREAM ROAD RIGHT INTO DOROTHY MAHLANGU STREET LEFT INTO DUINEFONTEIN 
ROAD RIGHT TURFHALL ROAD RIGHT INTO PRINCE ARTHUR ROAD LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE 
ROAD WHICH BECOMES STANHOPE ROAD RIGHT INTO FIR STREET TO CLAREMONT TAXI 
RANK AND RETURN. 
M52 NYANGA - ST. MARKS 
---------------------- 
FROM NYANGA RANK VIA PAARL, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, 
ABERDEEN, GRAAF REINETT, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN TO ST MARKS AND RETURN. 
N41 GUGULETU - CLAREMONT 
------------------------ 
FROM GUGULETU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO NY1, LANSDOWNE ROAD THEN FLAMINGO 
CRESCENT THEN TURFHALL ROAD TO CLAREMONT TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
P45 JOE BURG - WYNBERG 
---------------------- 
FROM JOE BURG TAXI RANK INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD AROUND WETTON CIRCLE INTO 
WETTON ROAD, LEFT INTO MOROM ROAD TO THE WYNBERG TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
S91 NYANGA - TSOLO 
------------------ 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD LEFT INTO SETTLERS WAY ONTO N2, LEFT 
ONTO R300 RIGHT ONTO N1 ALONG THE N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT ONTO R61 LEFT 
ONTO N9 TO GRAAFF REINET ALONG N9 TO MIDDELBURG RIGHT AT R56 TO STEYNSBURG 
ALONG R56 TO INDWE VIA MACLEAR ALONG R56 TO TSOLO AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
T27 NYANGA - TSOLO 
------------------ 
FROM THE TAXI RANK NYANGA, INTO SITHANDATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO NTLANGANO 
CRESCENT, INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY, LEFT ONTO 
N2, LEFT ONTO R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO 
R61, LEFT ONTO N9 TO GRAAFF - REINET ALONG N9 ONTO R56 TO STEYNSBURG INTO 
MOLTENO, INTO DODRECHT, INTO INDWE, INTO UGIE INTO MCLEAR TO TSOLO AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T28 NYANGA - LUSIKISIKI 
----------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO NTLANGANO 
CRESCENT, INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY, LEFT ONTO 
N2, LEFT ONTO R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT ONTO 
R61, LEFT ONTO N9 TO GRAAFF - REINET, RIGHT ONTO N10 TO CRADOCK, FROM N10 
RIGHT ONTO R61 TO TARKASTAD RIGHT ONTO N6 TO QUEENSTOWN INTO CATHCART RIGHT 
INTO COFIMVABE INTO ENGCOBO INTO UMTATA, LEFT INTO N2 TO QUMBU, INTO MOUNT 
FLETCHER, INTO FLAGSTAFF TO LUSISKISIKI AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T29 NYANGA - PORT ST. JOHNS 
---------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO NTLANGANO 
CRESCENT, INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY, LEFT INTO 
R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61, LEFT ONTO N9 
TO GRAAF - REINET, RIGHT INTO N10 TO CRADOCK, FROM N10 RIGHT INTO R61 TO 
TARKASTAD RIGHT ONTO N6 TO QUEENSTOWN INTO CATHCART ROAD, RIGHT INTO R61 TO 
COFIMVABA INTO ENGCOBO INTO UMTATA INTO BANDINGVILLE INTO LIBODE VIA NTLAZA 
TO PORT ST.JOHNS AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T30 NYANGA - COFFI BAY 
---------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDU AVENUE, LEFT INTO NTLANGANO 
CRESCENT, INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY, LEFT ONTO 
N2, LEFT ONTO R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT INTO R61 
LEFT ONTO N9 TO GRAAFF - REINET, RIGHT ONTO N10 TO CRADOCK, FROM N10 RIGHT 
INTO R61 TO TARKASTAD RIGHT ONTO N6 TO QUEENSTOWN INTO CATHCART ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO COFIMVABA, INTO ENGCOBO INTO UMTATA LEFT INTO N2 LEFT INTO 
VIEDGERSVILLE ROAD TO MQUANDULI TO COFFI BAY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
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ROUTE. 
T31 NYANGA - BHIZANA 
-------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO NTLANGANO 
CRESCENT, INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY, LEFT ONTO 
N2, LEFT ONTO R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT ONTO 
R61, LEFT ONTO N9 GRAAFF - REINET, RIGHT ONTO N10 TO CRADOCK, FROM N10 
RIGHT ONTO R61 TO UMTATA, LEFT ONTO N2 TO MOUNT AYLIFF RIGHT ONTO R61 TO 
BHIZANA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T32 NYANGA - ELLIOTDALE (XHORHA) 
-------------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO NTLANGANO 
CRESCENT, INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY, LEFT ONTO 
N2, LEFT ONTO R300, RIGHT ONTO N1 ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT ONTO 
R61, LEFT ONTO N9 TO GRAAFF - REINET, RIGHT ONTO N10 TO CRADOCK, FROM N10 
RIGHT ONTO R61 TO TARKASTAD RIGHT ONTO N6 TO QUEENSTOWN INTO CATHCART ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO R61 TO COFIMVABA RIGHT TO TSOMO INTO NGQAMAKHWE TO NDABAKAZI 
LEFT ONTO N2 TO B UTTERWORTH INTO IDUTYWA ALONG N2 RIGHT INTO VIEDGESVILLE 
INTO MQUANDULI TO ELLIOTDALE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE 
T33 NYANGA - PORT ELIZABETH 
--------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO NTLANGANO 
CRESCENT, INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2) VIA 
GRABOUW VIA CALEDON ALONG N2 INTO RIVIERSENDEREND INTO SWELLENDAM INTO 
RIVERSDALE VIA MOSSEL BAY BACK TO N2 VIA GEORGE BACK TO N2 INTO UITENHAGE 
TO PORT ELIZABETH AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE 
T34 NYANGA - EAST LONDON 
------------------------ 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDATHU AVENUE, LEFT INTO NLANGANO 
CRESCENT, INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2) ALONG N2 
TO PORT ELIZABETH INTO GRAHAMSTOWN, SETTLERS WAY, BACK TO N2 ALONG N2 INTO 
PEDDIE IN KING WILLIAMS TOWN INTO MDANTSANE INTO EAST LONDON AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
I72 NYANGA - WYNBERG 
-------------------- 
FROM NYANGA INTO EMMS DRIVE, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, AROUND WETTON 
CIRCLE, INTO WETTON ROAD, LEFT INTO MOROM ROAD, LEFT INTO THOMAS ROAD TO 
WYNBERG TAXI RANK AND RETURN. 
V29 NYANGA - FISH HOEK 
----------------------- 
FROM NYANGA TAXI RANK INTO EMMS DRIVE, LEFT INTO EISLEBEN, RIGHT INTO BADEN 
POWELL DRIVE INTO MUIZENBERG TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD STRAIGHT INTO FISH 
HOEK TURN LEFT INTO SURAY STAND DROP OFF IN THE TAXI RANK. 
F51 NYANGA - CLAREMONT VIA WYNBERG 
---------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT NYANGA, ALONG EMMS DRIVE, RIGHT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, LEFT INTO TURFHALL ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRINCE 
ARTHUR ROAD, LEFT INTO LANSDOWNE ROAD WHICH BECOMES STANHOPE ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO STATION ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT CLAREMONT RAILWAY STATION, FROM TAXI RANK 
IN CLAREMONT, INTO NEWRY ROAD, LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, ALONG MAIN ROAD, LEFT 
INTO WETTON ROAD WYNBERG, ALONG WETTON ROAD, INTO OLD WETTON ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO THOMAS ROAD TO TAXI RANK IN MOROM ROAD WYNBERG SUBJECT TO THE 
CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED-UP IN MAIN ROAD BETWEEN CLAREMONT 
AND WYNBERG AND FURTHER THAT PASSENGERS ARE ONLY DROPPED-OFF IN CLAREMONT 
AND NOT PICKED-UP. 
 
OP.8358552. (2) URIDE ID NO 201520861507. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL ADDRESS: 24 
MEERENDAL STREET, DEBRON, BELLVILLE, 7530. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 4 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
METERED TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 10 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
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BUSINESS SITUATED AT 16 GOEIE HOOP STREET, KASSELSVLEI, CAPE TOWN TO POINTS 
WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES AND RETURN. 
TARIFFS 
-------- 
START(FLAGFALL)......R2,00 
FOR EACH KILOMETRE.....R10,00 
WAITING TIME: FOR EVERY HOUR WAITING TIME.....R48,00 
(ONLY TO BE CHARGED WHEN THE HIRER REQUESTED THE TAXI TO WAIT) 
LUGGAGE: FOR THE FIRST 25 KILOGRAM ........NO CHARGE 
FOR EVERY EXTRA 25 KILOGRAM OR PART THEREOF ... R1,00 
 
OP.8358553. (2) URIDE ID NO 201520861507. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL ADDRESS: 24 
MEERENDAL STREET, DEBRON, BELLVILLE, 7530. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 6 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
METERED TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION  AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8358552 
 
OP.8358554. (2) URIDE ID NO 201520861507. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL ADDRESS: 24 
MEERENDAL STREET, DEBRON, BELLVILLE, 7530. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
METERED TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION  AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8358552 
 
OP.8358556. (2) MAFANYA NTSIKELELO N ID NO 7510035561084. (3) DISTRICT: BELLVILLE. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: A 391 ZAKHELE STREET, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1861350/1 FROM MAFANYA NTSIKELELO N (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: BELLVILLE).  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1861350/1 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
N73 BELLVILLE - DU NOON 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK INTO CHARL MALAN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER RIGHT INTO 
DURBAN ROAD INTO FRANS CONRADIE INTO MCINTYRE, INTO PLATTEKLOOF ROAD INTO 
POTSDAM INTO DU NOON TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
F11 BELLVILLE - MITCHELLS PLAIN 
----------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN BELLVILLE, INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, RIGHT INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO R300, ALONG R300, LEFT INTO AZ BERMAN ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO IMPERIAL ROAD, RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE TO MITCHELLS PLAIN TAXI 
RANK MITCHELLS PLAIN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P51 BELLVILLE - LANGA 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK, CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT 
VANGUARD DRIVE, RIGHT TO LANGA TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P54 BELLVILLE - CAPE GATE MALL 
------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN LEFT 
VOORTREKKER RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO N1, LEFT INTO OKAVANGO ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO CAPE GATE CENTRE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
175 BELLVILLE - EVERSDAL 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN BELLVILLE, INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, RIGHT INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT WITH OLD PAARL ROAD, LEFT INTO BILL BEZUDENHOUT 
AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SUIKERBOSSIE STREET, LEFT INTO OLD OAK ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
PANORAMA ROAD, LEFT INTO MOUNTAINVIEW, RIGHT INTO EDELWEIS STREET, RIGHT 
INTO KENDAL ROAD, RIGHT INTO SONDAL CROSS EVERSDAL ROAD INTO MOPANIE 
STREET, LEFT INTO BETHANIE STREET, RIGHT INTO VYEBOOM STREET, EVERSDAL AND 
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RETURN AS FOLLOW: RIGHT INTO HEBRON STREET CROSS EVERSDAL ROAD, INTO 
CHANTELEUR CROSS MOUNTANVIEW INTO PANORAM ROAD CROSS OLD PAARL ROAD, INTO 
SONNEBLOM STREET, LEFT INTO BILL BEZUIDENHOUT, RIGHT INTO OLD PAARL ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET TO TAXI RANK IN 
BELLVILLE RAILWAY STATION. 
P73 BELLVILLE - GUGULETHU 
---------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE, RIGHT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, MODDERDAM ROAD, LEFT 
BORCHARDS QUARRY, RIGHT NY 5, NY 6, LEFT NY 108, LEFT NY 1 TO GUGULETHU 
TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P72 BELLVILLE - SAMORA 
--------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE RIGHT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, ROBERT SOBUKWE ROAD, 
LEFT INTO BORCHARDS QUARRY, RIGHT MILLER N5, RIGHT NY 6, LEFT NY 108, LEFT 
NY 1, RIGHT LANSDOWNE LEFT IN DUINEFONTEIN EXTENSION, LEFT INTO VANGUARD 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO OLIVER TAMBO DRIVE TO RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
T16 BELLVILLE - PORT ELIZABETH 
--------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS ) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, ASHTON, SWELLENDAM, HEIDELBERG, GEORGE, 
KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG BAY TO PORT ELIZABETH AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
U58 BELLVILLE - VILLIERSDORP 
------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, RIGHT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
ROBERT SOBUKWE ROAD, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD WHICH BECOMES STRAND ROAD, 
WHICH BECOMES VAN RIEBEECK ROAD (R102) LEFT ONTO THE N2 PROCEED STRAIGHT 
ALONG THE N2 TO GRABOUW TO VILLIERSDORP AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N88 BELLVILLE - WORCESTER VIA ASHTON 
-------------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE, VOORTREKKER, RIGHT DURBAN ROAD VIA N1, PAARL, 
WORCESTER, ROBERTSON, MONTAGUE TO ASHTON TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
U64 BELLVILLE - DURBAN 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT CHARL 
MALAN, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N1 
OFF - RAMP ONTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N1 TO PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, RICHMOND, HANOVER, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, 
MOLTENO, DODRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER, MATATIELE, 
KOKSTAD TO DURBAN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
U59 BELLVILLE - MOORREESBURG 
------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT CHARL 
MALAN, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, LEFT ONTO N1 OFF 
- RAMP ONTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N1, RIGHT ONTO N7 OFF - RAMP ONTO 
THE N7 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N7 TO MALMESBURY TO MOORREESBURG AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
Q74 BELLVILLE - CERES 
----------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK CHARL MALAN ROAD, VOORTREKKER ROAD, R300, N1, 
KLAPMUTS ROAD TO WELLINGTON ROAD, R303 PAST HERMON, TULBAGH, WOLSELY TO 
CERES AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF ONLY. 
R93 BELLVILLE - MALMESBURY 
--------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD (NO PICK AND DROP OFFS) LEFT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO 
THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 RIGHT ONTO N7 OFF-RAMP PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
THE N7 TOWARDS MALMESBURY TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
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P56 BELLVILLE - VREDEKLOOF 
---------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT MODDERDAM 
ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO OLD PAARL, LEFT INTO BILL 
BEZUIDENHOUT, RIGHT INTO SUIKERBOSSIE ROAD, LEFT INTO OLD OAK, RIGHT INTO 
EVERSDAL/STELLENRYK, RIGHT INTO DE BRON, RIGHT INTO VREDEKLOOF, LEFT INTO 
BOULEVARD ROAD, RIGHT INTO DE BRON ROAD AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
40 BELLVILLE - WALLACEDENE 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE RAILWAY STATION, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, 
RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO OLD PAARL ROAD PAST BRACKENFELL, 
NORTHPINE, SCOTTSDENE TO WALLACEDENE TURN-OFF TO TAXI RANK WALLACEDENE AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K57 BELLVILLE - LOWER CROSS ROADS 
----------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD RIGHT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD LEFT INTO BORCHARDS QUARRY ROAD 
RIGHT INTO NY108 LEFT INTO OWEN ROAD LEFT ONTO M5 DRIVE PROCEED TO PHILLIPI 
NGULUBE ROAD LEFT SYMPHONY ROAD PROCEED RIGHT STOCK ROAD LEFT NGWEBEBA ROAD 
AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
F43 BELLVILLE - ATLANTIS 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE RAILWAY STATION BELLVILLE, INTO SOUTH ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ALONG DURBAN ROAD WHICH BECOMES WILLIE VAN SCHOOR 
ROAD, ALONG WILLIE VAN SCHOOR ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBANVILLE ROAD, ALONG 
DURBANVILLE ROAD, AT CIRCLE IN DURBANVILLE INTO KOEBERG ROAD, INTO ADDERLEY 
STREET, INTO R304, ALONG R304 TO ATLANTIS, LEFT INTO REYGERSDAL ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO WESFLEUR CIRCLE, LEFT INTO TAXI RANK AT WESFLEUR ATLANTIS AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
J33 BELLVILLE - CENTURY CITY VIA N1 
--------------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK INTO SOUTH STREET, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, LEFT 
ONTO N1 FREEWAY, LEFT INTO SABLE ROAD, RIGHT INTO RATANGA ROAD AND RIGHT 
INTO CENTURY CITY TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K92 BELLVILLE - STELLENBOSCH 
------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE LEFT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
ROAD, THAT BECOMES STRAND STREET, LEFT INTO LABELLA ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
BOTTELARY ROAD, RIGHT ONTO R304, JOINS BIRD ROAD, TO TAXI RANK AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358557. (2) MAFANYA NTSIKELELO N ID NO 7510035561084. (3) DISTRICT: BELLVILLE. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: A 391 ZAKHELE STREET, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1766086/7 FROM MAFANYA NTSIKELELO N (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: BELLVILLE).  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1766086/7 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
P56 BELLVILLE - VREDEKLOOF 
--------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT MODDERDAM 
ROAD, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT INTO OLD PAARL, LEFT INTO BILL 
BEZUIDENHOUT, RIGHT INTO SUIKERBOSSIE ROAD, LEFT INTO OLD OAK, RIGHT INTO 
EVERSDAL/STELLENRYK, RIGHT INTO DE BRON, RIGHT INTO VREDEKLOOF, LEFT INTO 
BOULEVARD ROAD, RIGHT INTO DE BRON ROAD AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V89 BELLVILLE - VREDENDAL 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP & DROP OFFS) LEFT ONTO N1 OFF- RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, PROCEED ALONG THE N1 RIGHT ONTO N7 OFF-RAMP ONTO N7 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT ALONG THE N7 TOWARDS MALMESBURY, MOORREESBURG, PIKETBERG, 
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CITRUSDAL, CLANWILLIAMS TOWN, KLAWER TO VREDENDAL AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAMEROUTE. 
K93 BELLVILLE - DU NOON 
------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE, CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT DURBAN ROAD, LEFT MIKE PIENAAR STREET, LEFT FRANS CONRADIE DRIVE, 
RIGHT GILL HAROM, LEFT INTO FRANS CONRADIE, RIGHT INTO VASCO BOULEVARD, 
LEFT WINFIELD PHASE WHICH JOIN MONTAGUE AVENUE, JOIN EDGEMEAD DRIVE, LEFT 
BOSMANDAM ROAD ONTO MONTAGUE AVENUE, RIGHT INTO KOEBERG ROAD, BLOUBERG 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO KOEBERG ROAD TO DUNOON TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
124 BELLVILLE - CAPE TOWN 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN SUID STREET BELLVILLE, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, 
LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, ALONG VOORTREKKER ROAD THROUGH PAROW, GOODWOOD, 
MAITLAND AND SALT RIVER, INTO RUSSEL STREET, RIGHT INTO SIR LOWRY ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO OSWALD PIROW STREET TO TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE 
TOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. (DROP-OFF ONLY) 
U58 BELLVILLE - VILLIERSDORP 
------------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, RIGHT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
ROBERT SOBUKWE ROAD, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD WHICH BECOMES STRAND ROAD, 
WHICH BECOMES VAN RIEBEECK ROAD (R102) LEFT ONTO THE N2 PROCEED STRAIGHT 
ALONG THE N2 TO GRABOUW TO VILLIERSDORP AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
J33 BELLVILLE - CENTURY CITY VIA N1 
------------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK INTO SOUTH STREET, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, LEFT 
ONTO N1 FREEWAY, LEFT INTO SABLE ROAD, RIGHT INTO RATANGA ROAD AND RIGHT 
INTO CENTURY CITY TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
U64 BELLVILLE - DURBAN 
------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT CHARL 
MALAN, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N1 
OFF - RAMP ONTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N1 TO PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, RICHMOND, HANOVER, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, 
MOLTENO, DODRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER, MATATIELE, 
KOKSTAD TO DURBAN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
W96 BELLVILLE - NOMZAMO VIA N2 (R102) 
------------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, RIGHT BELRAIL ROAD, PROCEED 
STRAIGHT ALONG BELRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO DE LA HAYE AVENUE, RIGHT INTO STRAND 
ROAD (R102), WHICH BECOMES VAN RIEBEECK ROAD (R102), PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
VAN RIEBEECK (R102), WHICH BECOMES OLD MAIN ROAD( 102), LEFT ONTO THE N2, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N2, TURN RIGHT INTO HLATHI DRIVE, LEFT INTO 
MICHAEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG MICHAEL STREET TO NOMZAMO PUBLIC 
TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE SITUATED C/O MICHAEL AND MANENGELE ROAD, INTERCHANGE 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE, WITH CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS BE 
PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE. 
W97 BELLVILLE - NOMZAMO VIA N2, (R300) 
--------------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, RIGHT CHARL MALAN STREET, 
RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD (R102), WHICH BECOME STRAND ROAD (R102), TURN 
RIGHT ONTO R300) OFF-RAMP ONTO KUILSRIVER ROAD (R300), PROCEED STRAIGHT 
ALONG KUILS RIVER ROAD (R300), LEFT ONTO THE N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE 
N2, TURN RIGHT INTO HLATHI DRIVE, LEFT INTO SOLOMON STREET. WHICH BECOMES 
MICHAEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG MICHAEL STREET TO NOMZAMO PUBLIC 
TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE SITUATED C/O MICHAEL AND MANENGELE ROAD, INTERCHANGE 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N73 BELLVILLE - DU NOON 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK INTO CHARL MALAN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER RIGHT INTO 
DURBAN ROAD INTO FRANS CONRADIE INTO MCINTYRE, INTO PLATTEKLOOF ROAD INTO 
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POTSDAM INTO DU NOON TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
F43 BELLVILLE - ATLANTIS 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE RAILWAY STATION BELLVILLE, INTO SOUTH ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ALONG DURBAN ROAD WHICH BECOMES WILLIE VAN SCHOOR 
ROAD, ALONG WILLIE VAN SCHOOR ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBANVILLE ROAD, ALONG 
DURBANVILLE ROAD, AT CIRCLE IN DURBANVILLE INTO KOEBERG ROAD, INTO ADDERLEY 
STREET, INTO R304, ALONG R304 TO ATLANTIS, LEFT INTO REYGERSDAL ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO WESFLEUR CIRCLE, LEFT INTO TAXI RANK AT WESFLEUR ATLANTIS AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358558. (2) MAFANYA NTSIKELELO N ID NO 7510035561084. (3) DISTRICT: BELLVILLE. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: A 391 ZAKHELE STREET, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1783365/4 FROM MAFANYA NTSIKELELO N (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: BELLVILLE).  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1783365/4 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
---------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
-------------------- 
R93 BELLVILLE - MALMESBURY 
--------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD (NO PICK AND DROP OFFS) LEFT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO 
THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 RIGHT ONTO N7 OFF-RAMP PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
THE N7 TOWARDS MALMESBURY TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K93 BELLVILLE - DU NOON 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE, CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT DURBAN ROAD, LEFT MIKE PIENAAR STREET, LEFT FRANS CONRADIE DRIVE, 
RIGHT GILL HAROM, LEFT INTO FRANS CONRADIE, RIGHT INTO VASCO BOULEVARD, 
LEFT WINFIELD PHASE WHICH JOIN MONTAGUE AVENUE, JOIN EDGEMEAD DRIVE, LEFT 
BOSMANDAM ROAD ONTO MONTAGUE AVENUE, RIGHT INTO KOEBERG ROAD, BLOUBERG 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO KOEBERG ROAD TO DUNOON TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
124 BELLVILLE - CAPE TOWN 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN SUID STREET BELLVILLE, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, 
LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, ALONG VOORTREKKER ROAD THROUGH PAROW, GOODWOOD, 
MAITLAND AND SALT RIVER, INTO RUSSEL STREET, RIGHT INTO SIR LOWRY ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO OSWALD PIROW STREET TO TOP DECK CAPE TOWN RAILWAY STATION CAPE 
TOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. (DROP-OFF ONLY) 
J33 BELLVILLE - CENTURY CITY VIA N1 
------------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK INTO SOUTH STREET, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, LEFT 
ONTO N1 FREEWAY, LEFT INTO SABLE ROAD, RIGHT INTO RATANGA ROAD AND RIGHT 
INTO CENTURY CITY TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T16 BELLVILLE - PORT ELIZABETH 
---------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS ) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, ASHTON, SWELLENDAM, HEIDELBERG, GEORGE, 
KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG BAY TO PORT ELIZABETH AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
W96 BELLVILLE - NOMZAMO VIA N2 (R102) 
-------------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, RIGHT BELRAIL ROAD, PROCEED 
STRAIGHT ALONG BELRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO DE LA HAYE AVENUE, RIGHT INTO STRAND 
ROAD (R102), WHICH BECOMES VAN RIEBEECK ROAD (R102), PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
VAN RIEBEECK (R102), WHICH BECOMES OLD MAIN ROAD( 102), LEFT ONTO THE N2, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N2, TURN RIGHT INTO HLATHI DRIVE, LEFT INTO 
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MICHAEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG MICHAEL STREET TO NOMZAMO PUBLIC 
TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE SITUATED C/O MICHAEL AND MANENGELE ROAD, INTERCHANGE 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE, WITH CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS BE 
PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE. 
W97 BELLVILLE - NOMZAMO VIA N2 , (R300) 
---------------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, RIGHT CHARL MALAN STREET, 
RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD (R102), WHICH BECOME STRAND ROAD (R102), TURN 
RIGHT ONTO R300) OFF-RAMP ONTO KUILSRIVER ROAD (R300), PROCEED STRAIGHT 
ALONG KUILS RIVER ROAD (R300), LEFT ONTO THE N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE 
N2, TURN RIGHT INTO HLATHI DRIVE, LEFT INTO SOLOMON STREET. WHICH BECOMES 
MICHAEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG MICHAEL STREET TO NOMZAMO PUBLIC 
TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE SITUATED C/O MICHAEL AND MANENGELE ROAD, INTERCHANGE 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358559. (2) MAFANYA NTSIKELELO N ID NO 7510035561084. (3) DISTRICT: BELLVILLE. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: A 391 ZAKHELE STREET, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 
1853689/1 FROM MAFANYA NTSIKELELO N (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: BELLVILLE).  (5) 1 X 15 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1853689/1 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
---------------------- 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
------------------- 
P55 BELLVILLE - TYGER VALLEY MALL VIA TYGER WATERFRONT 
------------------------------------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO CHARL MALAN, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BILL BEZUIDENHOUT, RIGHT INTO FRANS CONRADIE, (DROP OFF ONLY AT WOODBRIDGE 
SHOPPING CENTRE AND TYGER WATERFRONT AREA, RIGHT INTO TYGER VALLEY MALL AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P73 BELLVILLE - GUGULETHU 
--------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE, RIGHT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, MODDERDAM ROAD, LEFT 
BORCHARDS QUARRY, RIGHT NY 5, NY 6, LEFT NY 108, LEFT NY 1 TO GUGULETHU 
TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P54 BELLVILLE - CAPE GATE MALL 
-------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN LEFT 
VOORTREKKER RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO N1, LEFT INTO OKAVANGO ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO CAPE GATE CENTRE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
F77 BELLVILLE - MITCHELLS PLAIN 
--------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK IN BELLVILLE, INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, RIGHT INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO R300, ALONG R300, LEFT INTO AZ BERMAN ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO IMPERIAL ROAD, RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE TO MITCHELLS PLAIN TAXI 
RANK MITCHELLS PLAIN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
P51 BELLVILLE - LANGA 
------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK, CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT 
VANGUARD DRIVE, RIGHT TO LANGA TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K93 BELLVILLE - DU NOON 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE, CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT DURBAN ROAD, LEFT MIKE PIENAAR STREET, LEFT FRANS CONRADIE DRIVE, 
RIGHT GILL HAROM, LEFT INTO FRANS CONRADIE, RIGHT INTO VASCO BOULEVARD, 
LEFT WINFIELD PHASE WHICH JOIN MONTAGUE AVENUE, JOIN EDGEMEAD DRIVE, LEFT 
BOSMANDAM ROAD ONTO MONTAGUE AVENUE, RIGHT INTO KOEBERG ROAD, BLOUBERG 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO KOEBERG ROAD TO DUNOON TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
Q74 BELLVILLE - CERES 
------------------------- 
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FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK CHARL MALAN ROAD, VOORTREKKER ROAD, R300, N1, 
KLAPMUTS ROAD TO WELLINGTON ROAD, R303 PAST HERMON, TULBAGH, WOLSELY TO 
CERES AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. DROP OFF ONLY. 
H56 BELLVILLE - HERMANUS 
---------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
STREET RIGHT INTO R300 LEFT INTO N2 ALONG N2 TO SOMERSET WEST, GRABOUW, 
BOTRIVER LEFT INTO HAWSTON, ZWELIHLENA HERMANUS TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 
H57 BELLVILLE - WORCESTER 
------------------------ 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE LEFT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO 
VOORTREKKER STREET LEFT INTO R300 KUILSRIVER NATIONAL ROAD RIGHT N1 PASS 
PAARL TILL FIRST ROBOT TILL WORCESTER TURN RIGHT INTO BRANDWEG ROAD ALONG 
RABIE AVENUE LEFT INTO TULBACH STREET TILL TAXI RANK AT THE CORNER OF 
BARING AND TULBACH STREEET AT WORCESTER AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K91 BELLVILLE - GEORGE 
------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, R300, N2, SOMERSET 
WEST, GRABOUW, CALEDON, HEIDELBERG, MOSSEL BAY TO GEORGE TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T7 BELLVILE - STERKSPRUIT 
--------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, THREE 
SISTERS, RICHMOND, HANOVER, VENTERSTAD, BURGERSDORP, ALIWAL NORTH TO 
STERKSPRUIT AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T11 BELLVILLE - MATATIELE 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, THREE SISTERS, 
RICHMOND, HANOVER, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, MOLTENO, DORDRECHT, ELLIOT, 
UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T12 BELLVILLE - CALA 
----------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, LADY FRERE TO CALA AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T13 BELLVILLE - WILLOWVALE 
------------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATIONTRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMKWE, 
CENTANE TO WILLOWVALE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T3 BELLVILLE - MATATIELE 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1 VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, MOLTENO,DORDRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, 
UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T4 BELLVILLE - MATATIELE 
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------------------------ 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, LADY FRERE, CALA, ELLIOT, 
UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T5 BELLVILLE - UMTATA 
--------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, CRADOCK, SADA, QUEENSTOWN, LADY 
FRERE, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, ENGCOBO, DORDRECHT, INDWE, UGIE, MACLEAR, TSOLO, 
QUMBU, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FLETCHER, MATATIELE, KOKSTAD, PEARSTON, ADELAIDE, 
FORT BEAUFORT, ALICE, PEDDIE, KING WILLIAMSTOWN, EAST LONDON, BUTTERWORTH, 
CENTANE, IDUTYWA, WILLOWVALE TO UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T6 BELLVILLE - KING WILLIAMS TOWN 
----------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, CATHACART, STUTTERHEIM TO 
KING WILLIAMS TOWN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K90 BELLVILLE - KING WILLIAM'S TOWN 
-------------------------------------- 
BELLVILLE - CHARL MALAN RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD LEFT R300 - RIGHT N1 PROCEED 
OVER N1 PAST PAARL, WORCESTER, DE DOORNS, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT 
WEST, RIGHT ONTO R61 PAST ABERDEEN, GRAAFF REINET, PROCEED PAST BEDFORD, 
ADELAIDE, FORT BEAUFORT, PROCEED OVER R63 TURN - LEFT HIGH STREET TO ALICE 
TAXI RANK. LEFT R63 TO KEISKAMMAHOEK TAXI RANK OPPOSITE POST OFFICE, 
PROCEED WITH R352 TO TANDALA, LEFT N2. PROCEED ALONG N2 RIGHT TO WELLINGTON 
STREET TO KING WILLIAM'S TOWN TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T8 BELLVILLE - LADY FRERE 
--------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE SATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN TO LADY FRERE AND RETURN 
ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T10 BELLVILLE - IDUTYWA 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS ) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, 
GRAAFF REINET, CRADOCK, TARKASTAD, QUEENSTOWN, COFIMVABA, TSOMO, NGQAMAKWE, 
BUTTERWORTH TO IDUTYWA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V89 BELLVILLE - VREDENDAL 
-------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, (NO PICK UP & DROP OFFS) LEFT ONTO N1 OFF- RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, PROCEED ALONG THE N1 RIGHT ONTO N7 OFF-RAMP ONTO N7 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT ALONG THE N7 TOWARDS MALMESBURY, MOORREESBURG, PIKETBERG, 
CITRUSDAL, CLANWILLIAMS TOWN, KLAWER TO VREDENDAL AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
U61 BELLVILLE - BONNIEVALE 
----------------------------- 



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 151

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT CHARL 
MALAN, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N1 
OFF - RAMP ONTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N1 TO PAARL, WORCESTER, 
ROBERTSON PAST ASHTON TURN RIGHT TO BONNIEVALE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
U64 BELLVILLE - DURBAN 
------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT, LEFT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT CHARL 
MALAN, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, RIGHT ONTO N1 
OFF - RAMP ONTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N1 TO PAARL, WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG, BEAUFORT WEST, RICHMOND, HANOVER, MIDDELBURG, STEYNSBURG, 
MOLTENO, DODRECHT, INDWE, ELLIOT, UGIE, MACLEAR, MOUNT FLETCHER, MATATIELE, 
KOKSTAD TO DURBAN AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
T16 BELLVILLE - PORT ELIZABETH 
------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET, LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD, ( NO PICK UP AND DROP OFFS ) RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP 
ONTO THE N1, VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, ASHTON, SWELLENDAM, HEIDELBERG, GEORGE, 
KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG BAY TO PORT ELIZABETH AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
J23 BELLVILLE - EAST LONDON 
----------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE TAXI RANK INTO CHARL MALAN, RIGHT VOORTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT 
R300, LEFT N2, PROCEED ON N2 PAST SOMERST WEST, GRABOUW, CALEDON, 
RIVIERSONDEREND, RIVERSDAL, MOSSEL BAY, GEORGE, KNYSNA, PLETTENBERG BAY, 
HUMANSDORP, PORT ELIZABETH, GRAHAMSTOWN ONTO R72, ALONG R72 TO TAXI RANK IN 
EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
W96 BELLVILLE - NOMZAMO VIA N2 (R102) 
--------------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, RIGHT BELRAIL ROAD, PROCEED 
STRAIGHT ALONG BELRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO DE LA HAYE AVENUE, RIGHT INTO STRAND 
ROAD (R102), WHICH BECOMES VAN RIEBEECK ROAD (R102), PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
VAN RIEBEECK (R102), WHICH BECOMES OLD MAIN ROAD( 102), LEFT ONTO THE N2, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE N2, TURN RIGHT INTO HLATHI DRIVE, LEFT INTO 
MICHAEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG MICHAEL STREET TO NOMZAMO PUBLIC 
TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE SITUATED C/O MICHAEL AND MANENGELE ROAD, INTERCHANGE 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE, WITH CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS BE 
PICKED UP ALONG THE ROUTE. 
W97 BELLVILLE - NOMZAMO VIA N2 , (R300) 
---------------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE PUBLIC TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE, RIGHT CHARL MALAN STREET, 
RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD (R102), WHICH BECOME STRAND ROAD (R102), TURN 
RIGHT ONTO R300) OFF-RAMP ONTO KUILSRIVER ROAD (R300), PROCEED STRAIGHT 
ALONG KUILS RIVER ROAD (R300), LEFT ONTO THE N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE 
N2, TURN RIGHT INTO HLATHI DRIVE, LEFT INTO SOLOMON STREET. WHICH BECOMES 
MICHAEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG MICHAEL STREET TO NOMZAMO PUBLIC 
TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE SITUATED C/O MICHAEL AND MANENGELE ROAD, INTERCHANGE 
AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
K57 BELLVILLE - LOWER CROSS ROADS 
--------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD RIGHT INTO MODDERDAM ROAD LEFT INTO BORCHARDS QUARRY ROAD 
RIGHT INTO NY108 LEFT INTO OWEN ROAD LEFT ONTO M5 DRIVE PROCEED TO PHILLIPI 
NGULUBE ROAD LEFT SYMPHONY ROAD PROCEED RIGHT STOCK ROAD LEFT NGWEBEBA ROAD 
AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
Q56 BELLVILLE - LOWER CROSS ROADS 
-------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE MODDERDAM ROAD LEFT STELLENBOSCH ROAD RIGHT TO 
M171 TO SYMPHONY WAY TURN LEFT NONDLWANA ROAD NTLOYIYA ROAD RIGHT QAQNZI 
STREET LEFT TO LOWER CROSS ROADS TAXI RANK. 
P72 BELLVILLE - SAMORA 
-------------------------- 
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FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE RIGHT INTO BELLRAIL ROAD, ROBERT SOBUKWE ROAD, 
LEFT INTO BORCHARDS QUARRY, RIGHT MILLER N5, RIGHT NY 6, LEFT NY 108, LEFT 
NY 1, RIGHT LANSDOWNE LEFT IN DUINEFONTEIN EXTENSION, LEFT INTO VANGUARD 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO OLIVER TAMBO DRIVE TO RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE. 
R93 BELLVILLE - MALMESBURY 
---------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE STATION TRANSPORT INTERCHANGE OFF BELLRAIL ROAD, LEFT INTO 
BELLRAIL ROAD, RIGHT INTO CHARL MALAN STREET LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO DURBAN ROAD (NO PICK AND DROP OFFS) LEFT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO 
THE N1 PROCEED ALONG THE N1 RIGHT ONTO N7 OFF-RAMP PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG 
THE N7 TOWARDS MALMESBURY TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
N88 BELLVILLE - WORCESTER VIA ASHTON 
-------------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE INTERCHANGE, VOORTREKKER, RIGHT DURBAN ROAD VIA N1, PAARL, 
WORCESTER, ROBERTSON, MONTAGUE TO ASHTON TAXI RANK AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
M42 BELLVILLE - EAST LONDON 
------------------------------- 
FROM BELLVILLE VIA PAARL, WORCESTER, TOUWSRIVER, LAINGSBURG, LEEU GAMKA, 
BEAUFORT WEST, ABERDEEN, PEARSTON, SOMERSET EAST, COOKHOUSE, ADELAIDE, FORT 
BEAUFORT, ALICE, MIDDELDRIFT, KEISKAMMAHOEK, KING WILLIAM'S TOWN, BISHO TO 
EAST LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
G30 BELLVILLE - UMTATA 
------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT BELLVILLE IN CHARL MALAN STREET RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER 
STREET LEFT ONTO R300 RIGHT ONTO N1 ALONG N1 PROCEED UNTIL BEAUFORT WEST 
RIGHT ONTO R61 ALONG R61 AND PROCEED UNTIL ABERDEEN LEFT ONTO R57 AND 
PROCEED UNTIL GRAAF-REINET RIGHT ONTO R62 ALONG R61 UNTIL TAXI RANK AT 
UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358570. (2) NOMANA MASITHEMBE EMMANUEL ME ID NO 8508065876082. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: NO: 15106 NTAKAZA STREET, LUSAKA, NYANGA, 7750. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 
15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 10 KILOMTRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT NO.15,106 TAKAZANA STREET,LUSAKA,NYANGA TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358574. (2) TSURO REMIGEOUS R ID NO 6704046613080. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: NO 2, FLAT 672, LANSDOWNE, 8000. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 10 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS 
SITUATED AT NO.2 FLAT 672,LANSDOWNE TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH 
AFRICA AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358575. (2) TSURO REMIGEOUS R ID NO 6704046613080. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: NO 2, FLAT 672, LANSDOWNE, 8000. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 10 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION  AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8358574 
 
OP.8358576. (2) MOOLLA MOOSA MAHOMED MM ID NO 7408295191082. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 69 ARMSTRONG CRESCENT, MOUNTVIEW ESTATE, LANSDOWN, 7780. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  
(5) 1 X 14 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PLACE OF BUSINESS AT NO.1 LION STREET,AIRPORT INDUSTRIA TO PLACES 
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WITHIN THE BOUNDARIES OF WESTERN CAPE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358592. (2) NGESHE MTHANDAZO M ID NO 8405125803083. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: P379 TETYANA STREET, SITE B, KHAYELITSHA, 7784. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 40 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT P379 SITE C, KHAYELITSHA TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC 
OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358594. (2) MABUTO NDLOVU GLADWELL NG ID NO 6207045739088. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: NY 71-50, GUGULETU, GUGULETU, 7750. (4) ADDITIONAL AUTH, PERMIT NO. 1694681/2 
FROM MABUTO NDLOVU GLADWELL NG (13 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: WYNBERG).  (5) 1 X 13 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1694681/2 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
------------------------ 
MINIBUS TAXI SERVICE 
------------------------ 
23 HEIDEVELD - MOWBRAY 
-------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT JONKERSHOEK ROAD HEIDEVELD, RIGHT INTO LAINGSBURG ROAD, 
LEFT INTO ASCENTION ROAD, LEFT INTO DUINEFONTEIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO 
KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, ALONG KLIPFONTEIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBAN ROAD TO TAXI 
RANK AT MOWBRAY RAILWAY STATION MOWBRAY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
213 HEIDEVELD - MOWBRAY 
--------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT HEIDEVELD RAILWAY STATION, DOWN JONKERSHOEK ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO LAINGSBURG ROAD, LEFT INTO BAMBOES ROAD, INTO ASCENTION ROAD, RIGHT 
INTO HEIDEVELD ROAD, LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD, 
RIGHT INTO BLOSSOM ROAD, INTO CORNFLOWER ROAD, INTO DR ABDURAHMAN ROAD, 
LEFT INTO CALENDULLA ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN ROAD WHICH BECOMES DURBAN 
ROAD, INTO ST PETERS ROAD TO TAXI RANK AT MOWBRAY AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME 
ROUTE SUBJECT TO THE CONDITION THAT NO PASSENGERS ARE PICKED UP IN BLOSSOM 
STREET, IN CORNFLOWER STREET, DR ABDURAHMAN AVENUE, HICKORY STREET AND 
SPRINGBOK 
 
OP.8358608. (2) KRATSHANA ZAMIKAYA WELCOME ZW ID NO 7311205597085. (3) DISTRICT: 
MALMESBURY. POSTAL ADDRESS: 7 GARS STREET, MALMESBURY, 7299. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 
16 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
652.MALMESBURY - KLOOF DIST MALMESBURY 
--------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TUIN STREET MALMESBURY INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD INTO KERK 
STREET RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF STREET ONTO THE PAARL ROAD LEFT TO HERMON 
ROAD AT MAJUBA IN AND RETURN BACK TO PEREFONTEIN IN AND AROUND RETURN TO 
RIEBEECK RIVER TILL THE KLOOF DIST MALMESBURY AND RETURN AS FOLLOW INTO 
MAIN ROAD RETURN TO THE PAARL CROSSING INTO PIET RETIEF INTO KERK STREET 
TILL TAXI RANK AT TUIN STREET MALMESBURY. 
653.MALMESBURY - RIEBEECK-WES 
-------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TUIN STREET MALMESBURY RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD LEFT 
INTO SMITH STREET RIGHT INTO PROSPECT STREET TO SUIKERBEKKIE COMPANY LEFT 
INTO SMUTS STREET RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD RIGHT INTO LOEDOLF STREET 
STRAIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF STREET TURN RIGHT AND DRIVE TO THE PAARL ROAD 
TILL TURN LEFT AT THE RIEBEECK TURN OFF THEN STRAIGHT TO RIEBEECK KASTEEL 
TURN OFF LEFT INTO RIEBEECK WEST INTO DENNEHOF STREET INTO LANG STREET 
RIGHT INTO KERK STREET LEFT INTO SMUTS STREET RIGHT INTO HOOF STREET LEFT 
INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET RIGHT INTO SEENING STREET LEFT INTO HOF STREET 
RIGHT INTO KACHELHOFF STREET INTO WATERKANT STREET LEFT INTO KOELENBERG 
STREET RIGHT INTO APPOLIS STREET LEFT INTO ADAMSE STREET INTO MERINDAL 
STREET RIGHT INTO KOELENBERG STREET INTO HOF STREET LEFT INTO ADAMSE STREET 
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LEFT INTO PORTLAND STREET RIEBEECK WEST AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
654.MALMESBURY - RIEBEECK-KASTEEL 
-------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TUIN STREET MALMESBURY, RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, LEFT 
IN SMITH STREET, RIGHT IN PROSPECTS STREET TO SUIKERBEKKIE FACTORY, LEFT IN 
SMUTS STREET, RIGHT IN VOOTREKKER ROAD, RIGHT IN LOEDOLF STREET, IN PIET 
RETIEF STREET, DRIVE TILL PAARL ROAD, LEFT IN RIEBEECK TURN OFF, LEFT IN 
RIEBEECK KASTEEL MAIN ROAD, IN PIET RETIEF STREET, RIGHT IN KLOOF STREET, 
IN LELIE STREET, DRIVE INTO VYGIE STREET, RIGHT IN DAISIE STREET, LEFT INTO 
PETUNIA STREET, IN WATSONIA STREET, RIGHT INTO DAISIES STREET, RIGHT INTO 
VYGIE STREET, LEFT INTO DAHLIA STREET, LEFT INTO TULP STREET, RIGHT INTO 
LEEUBEKKIE STREET, RIGHT INTO MIMOSAS STREET IN NEMESIA STREET, 
LEFT INTO AANDBLOM STREET, LEFT INTO LEEUBEKKIE STREET, RIGHT INTO MIMOSAS 
STREET, IN ASTER STREET, RIGHT INTO ANGELIER STREET, LEFT INTO LEILIE 
STREET RIEBEECK-KASTEEL AND BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE. 
701. MALMESBURY - WESBANK MALMESBURY 
------------------------------------- 
FROM TAXI RANK AT TUIN STREET MALMESBURY RIGHT INTO BOKOMO ROAD LEFT INTO 
DARLING ROAD TO POINTS WITHIN THE SUBURB OF WESBANK IN THE MUNICIPALITY OF 
MALMESBURY AND RETURN. 
CHARTER SERVICES 
********************* 
FROM PICK UP POINTS WITHIN MALMESBURY, TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF 
SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358613. (2) NOMBILA AGNES ZANDILE AZ ID NO 6511010632081. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: NO 16 ERNIE BATT CRESCENT, MARHAWU KTC, GUGULETU, 7750. (4) ADDITIONAL 
AUTHORITY, PERMIT NO. 1811061/2 FROM NOMBILA AGNES ZANDILE AZ (15 X PASSENGERS, DISTRICT: 
WYNBERG).  (5) 1 X 15 PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF TAXI PASSENGERS. (7) AUTHORITY: 
           Permit No. 1811061/2 
ADDITIONAL AUTHORITY 
-------------------- 
A54 NYANGA - TELLE BRIDGE 
------------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDDATU DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2), LEFT ONTO R300, 
RIGHT ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO COLESBERG, RIGHT ONTO R58 TO LADY GREY, RIGHT 
ONTO R393 TO STERKSPRUIT ONTO PALMIET AT TELLE BRIDGE AND RETURN ALONG THE 
SAME ROUTE. 
I97 NYANGA - GAUTENG 
-------------------- 
FROM NYANGA TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO EMM'S DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO 
TERMINUS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NTLANGANISO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M22, 
TURN RIGHT INTO R300, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PAARL, INTO HUGUENOT TUNNEL, INTO 
WORCESTER INTO TOUWS RIVER INTO N1 LAINGSBURG, INTO N1 BEAUFORT WEST, INTO 
N1 THEE SISTERS, INTO N1 RICHMOND, INTO HANOVER INTO COLESBURG, TURN LEFT 
INTO N1 INTO BLOEMFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO TAXI RANK IN BLOEMFONTEIN DROP-OFF BACK INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO N1 INTO N5 INTO WINBURG, TURN LEFT INTO N1 INTO VENTERSBURG, INTO 
KROONSTAD N1, INTO THE TOLLGATE INTO SMITH STREET AND RETURN RIGHT INTO 
WANDERES STREET TO TAXI RANK IN GAUTENG AND RETURN. 
A55 NYANGA - KING WILLIAMSTOWN 
------------------------------ 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDDATU DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2), LEFT ONTO R300, 
RIGHT ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT ONTO R61, ALONG R61 TO 
ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAF-REINET, RIGHT ONTO R63 TO KEISKAMMAHOEK, 
PROCEED ALONG R352 TO TANDALA, LEFT ONTO N2 TO KING WILLIAMS TOWN, RIGHT 
INTO WELLINGTON STREET TO TAXI RANK IN KING WILLIAMS TOWN AND RETURN ALONG 
THE SAME ROUTE. 



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 155

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

A56 NYANGA - EAST LONDON 
------------------------ 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDDATU DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2), ALONG N2 TO EAST 
LONDON AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
C60 NYANGA - MATATIELE 
---------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDDATU DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2), LEFT ONTO R300, 
RIGHT ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO HANOVER, LEFT ONTO N10 TO MIDDELBURG, LEFT ONTO 
R58 TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
A53 NYANGA - UMTATA 
------------------- 
FROM THE TAXI RANK IN NYANGA, INTO SITHANDDATU DRIVE, LEFT INTO ZWELITSHA 
DRIVE, LEFT INTO MILLER ROAD, RIGHT INTO OWEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO KLIPFONTEIN 
ROAD, LEFT INTO QUARRY ROAD, RIGHT INTO SETTLERS WAY (N2), LEFT ONTO R300, 
RIGHT ONTO N1, ALONG N1 TO BEAUFORT WEST, RIGHT ONTO R61, ALONG R61 TO 
ABERDEEN, LEFT ONTO R57 TO GRAAF-REINET, RIGHT ONTO R61 TO TAXI RANK IN 
UMTATA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
V85 NYANGA - WILLOWVALE 
----------------------- 
FROM NYANGA CENTRAL MINIBUS TAXI TERMINUS SITUATED AT THE CORNER OF EMMS 
DRIVE,RIGHT INTO EMMS DRIVE,LEFT INTO TERMINUS ROAD,LEFT INTO GREAT DUTCH 
STREET,WHICH BECOMES NTLANGANO CRESCENT STRAIGHT INTO BORCHERDS QUARRY 
ROAD,RIGHT ONTO THE N2 TURN LEFT INTO R300 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE R300, 
RIGHT ONTO N1 OFF-RAMP ONTO THE N1 TOWARDS PAARL,WORCESTER, 
LAINGSBURG,BEAUFORT WEST,ABERDEEN,GRAAFF-REINET,CRADOCK,TARKASTAD, 
QUEENSTOWN,COFIMVABA,TSOMO,NGQAMAKWE,BUTTERWORTH,CENTANE TO WILLOWVALE AND 
RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358618. (2) CONSANI PATRICK P ID NO 7004115322088. (3) DISTRICT: KUILSRIVIER. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 51 HEATH ROAD, AUSTINVILLE, BLACKHEATH, 7580. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 16 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
------------------ 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE 
OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT 51 HEATH ROAD, AUSTIMILLE, BLACKHEATH TO POINTS 
WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
SCHOLAR SERVICE 
--------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF LEARNERS FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCE SITUATED IN 
BLACKHEATH TO THEIR RESPECTIVE SCHOOLS NAMELY KUILSRIVER TECHNICAL HIGH, DE 
KUILEN PRIMARY SCHOOL, BELLVILLE TECHNICAL HIGH SCHOOL, LABIANCE PRIMARY 
SCHOOL, EXCELSIOR PRIMARY SCHOOL, BELLVILLE HIGH SCHOOL, WESTCLIFF SCHOOL 
OF SKILLS AND CYRLITA SCHOOL OF ART AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
--------- 
MORNING:    06H00 - 08H30 
AFTERNOON:  13H00 - 19H00 
 
OP.8358662. (2) FRANK NDLOVU FN ID NO 8001096077086. (3) DISTRICT: BELLVILLE. POSTAL ADDRESS: 8 
PRINSLOO COURT, 42 PRINSLOO STREET, PAROW VALLEY, 7500. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
METERED TAXI SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 10 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS TO POINTS WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES AND RETURN. 
TARIFFS 
-------- 
FLAGG FALL: R15:00 
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RATE PER KILOMETRES R13:00 
WAITING TIME PER HOUR R60:00 
 
OP.8358679. (2) MENTOR NIGEL MARTIN NM ID NO 6507175215084. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: PO BOX 50319, WATERFRONT, CAPE TOWN, 8000. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 4 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
METER SEDAN SERVICE 
------------------- 
WITHIN A PICK UP RADIUS OF 5 KILOMETRES FROM 106 CHAPEL STREET,CAPE TOWN TO 
POINTS WITHIN A 35 KILOMETRES FROM GOODWOOD AND RETURN. 
START (FLAG FALL)              -R2.00 
RATE PER KILOMETRE             -R10.00 
WAITING RATE PER HOUR          -R48.00 (ONLY TO BE CHARGED WHEN PASSENGERS 
                                                          REQUESTS THE DRIVER TO WAIT) 
LUGGAGE    -NO CHARGE FOR THE FISRT KILOGRAMS. 
                       THEREAFTER 30 CENTS EVERY ADDITIONAL 25 
                       KILOGRAMS OF PART THEREOF. 
 
OP.8358692. (2) NOBLE JAMES J ID NO 6808225304088. (3) DISTRICT: SWELLENDAM. POSTAL ADDRESS: P 
O BOX 310, LOUISIANA, BONNIEVALE, 6730. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 66 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK-UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 35 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 12 PANORAMA STREET, LOUISIANA, BONNIEVALE TO POINTS 
WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN ALONG THE SAME ROUTE. 
 
OP.8358693. (2) NOBLE JAMES J ID NO 6808225304088. (3) DISTRICT: SWELLENDAM. POSTAL ADDRESS: P 
O BOX 310, LOUISIANA, BONNIEVALE, 6730. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 23 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8358692 
 
OP.8358694. (2) NOBLE JAMES J ID NO 6808225304088. (3) DISTRICT: SWELLENDAM. POSTAL ADDRESS: P 
O BOX 310, LOUISIANA, BONNIEVALE, 6730. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 61 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8358692 
 
OP.8358695. (2) NOBLE JAMES J ID NO 6808225304088. (3) DISTRICT: SWELLENDAM. POSTAL ADDRESS: P 
O BOX 310, LOUISIANA, BONNIEVALE, 6730. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 64 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8358692 
 
OP.8358696. (2) NOBLE JAMES J ID NO 6808225304088. (3) DISTRICT: SWELLENDAM. POSTAL ADDRESS: P 
O BOX 310, LOUISIANA, BONNIEVALE, 6730. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 66 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8358692 
 
OP.8358697. (2) NOBLE JAMES J ID NO 6808225304088. (3) DISTRICT: SWELLENDAM. POSTAL ADDRESS: P 
O BOX 310, LOUISIANA, BONNIEVALE, 6730. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 66 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8358692 
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OP.8358702. (2) FRENCH CORNER SHUTTLES FCS ID NO 201542499007. (3) DISTRICT: PAARL. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 10 LA MOTTE VILLAGE, FRANSCHOEK, CAPE TOWN, 7690. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 9 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK U POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED IN FRANSHOEK TO POINTS WITHIN THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH 
AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358703. (2) FRENCH CORNER SHUTTLES FCS ID NO 201542499007. (3) DISTRICT: PAARL. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 10 LA MOTTE VILLAGE, FRANSCHOEK, CAPE TOWN, 7690. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 6 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8358702 
 
OP.8358713. (2) FISHER KIHAAM K ID NO 7403295005085. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 88 
4TH AVE, RONDEBOSCH EAST, RONDEBOSCH EAST, 7780. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 10 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
STAFF SERVICE 
--------------- 
THE CONVEYANCE OF STAFF FROM THEIR PLACES OF RESIDENCE SITUATED IN 
TAFELSIG, WOODLANDS, NEW WOODLANDS, COLORADO, LENTEGEUR, PORTLANDS, BEACON 
VALLEY, SURREY ESTATE, GREENHAVEN, ATHLONE, CRAWFORD, BELGRAVIA, HANOVER 
PARK, MAITLAND, OTTERY, KENSINGTON, BELHAR, GOODWOOD, ELSIES RIVER, 
WOODSTOCK, BELLVILLE, PAROW, KRAAIFONTEIN, DELFT, BLUE DOWNS, BRIDGETOWN, 
SILVER TOWN, RAVENSMEAD, TABLE VIEW, STUKLAND, KHAYELITSHA, BLACKHEATH, 
HEATHFIELD, RETREAT, PINELANDS, MATROOSFONTEIN, MALIBU AND HEIDEVELD TO 
THEIR PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT NAMELY PRES LES SITUATED IN CLAREMONT AND RETURN. 
TIME TABLE 
---------- 
MORNING:    05H00  - 06H00 
AFTERNOON:  14H45  - 17H00 
EVENING:    20H00  - 21H30 
CHARTER SERVICE 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 400 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE 
OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT 88 4TH AVENUE, RONDEBOSCH EAST TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358714. (2) MEYER SERAJ S ID NO 7612125067087. (3) DISTRICT: HANOVER PARK. POSTAL ADDRESS: 
16C SURWOOD WALK, HANOVER PARK, CAPE TOWN, 7780. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 10 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
------------------ 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 400 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE 
OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT 16C SURWOOD WALK, HANOVER PARK TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358716. (2) LE ROUX MOGAMAT TASHREEQ MT ID NO 9201105054089. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. 
POSTAL ADDRESS: 44 GREEF STREET, SALT RIVER, CAPE TOWN, 7925. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
----------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 400 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE 
OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT 44 GREEF STREET, SALT RIVER TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358718. (2) TITUS SIRAAJ S ID NO 7001175203083. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 9 
BOESCHOTEN ROAD, ATHLONE, 7764. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 20 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
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--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 400 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE 
OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT 9 BOESSCHOTEN ROAD, ATHLONE TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358719. (2) DANIELS FAEEZ F ID NO 5807205107082. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL ADDRESS: 30 
SHELDON ROAD, CRAWFORD, 7780. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 10 PASSENGERS. (6) THE 
CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 400 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE 
OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT 30 SHELDON ROAD, CRAWFORD TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358720. (2) WP PRO GROUP(PTY) LTD ID NO 201222243607. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 13 WALTHAM ROAD, LANSDOWNE, CAPE TOWN, 7779. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 400 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE 
OF BUSINESS SITUATED AT 13 WALTHAM ROAD, LANSDOWNE TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
 
OP.8358721. (2) WP PRO GROUP(PTY) LTD ID NO 201222243607. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 13 WALTHAM ROAD, LANSDOWNE, CAPE TOWN, 7779. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8358720 
 
OP.8358722. (2) WP PRO GROUP(PTY) LTD ID NO 201222243607. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 13 WALTHAM ROAD, LANSDOWNE, CAPE TOWN, 7779. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8358720 
 
OP.8358723. (2) WP PRO GROUP(PTY) LTD ID NO 201222243607. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 13 WALTHAM ROAD, LANSDOWNE, CAPE TOWN, 7779. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8358720 
 
OP.8358724. (2) WP PRO GROUP(PTY) LTD ID NO 201222243607. (3) DISTRICT: WYNBERG. POSTAL 
ADDRESS: 13 WALTHAM ROAD, LANSDOWNE, CAPE TOWN, 7779. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 7 
PASSENGERS. (6) THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
--------------- 
SEE ROUTE DESCRIPTION AS PER APPLICATION NUMBER: 8358720 
 
OP.8358726. (2) BALLO ROBEA R ID NO 6011230086085. (3) DISTRICT: CAPE TOWN. POSTAL ADDRESS: 20 
ERICA STREET, WOODSTOCK, WOODSTOCK, 7985. (4) NEW APPLICATION.  (5) 1 X 13 PASSENGERS. (6) 
THE CONVEYANCE OF OTHER. (7) AUTHORITY: 
CHARTER SERVICE 
---------------- 
FROM PICK UP POINTS SITUATED WITHIN A RADIUS OF 50 KILOMETRES FROM PLACE OF 
BUSINESS SITUATED AT 20 ERICA STREET, WOODSTOCK TO POINTS WITHIN THE 
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA AND RETURN. 
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119493
0

2) V NKOSI 6703315249089 3) 318 SKHOSANA SECTION, KATLEHONG,
KATLEHONG, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP01100195 Replacement of Vehicle 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Incr 01 (16 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD

7.1.1.7.

1

EKU - INCR 01
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

7.1.1.1

2
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ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

7.1.1.2
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ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.2

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.2
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INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
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ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP

7.1.1.4
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OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

7.1.1.5
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HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)

7.1.1.5
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FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119723
2

2) E CHOKWE 6311055669084 3) 12790 TAU STR, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520 Benoni
Taxi Association

4) LGPGP0174305 Replacement of Vehicle 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Incr 01 (16 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.2.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.6.
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LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.8.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.9.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

7.1.1.1
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LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT

7.1.1.2
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DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
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ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.4
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4
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BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119733
0

2) SC PHASHA 5512145469085 3) 94 DORAN STR, BELLGRAVIA, JHB, 2000
Johannesburg Tembisa Taxi Association 

4) LGPGP0115643 Replacement of Vehicle 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Incr 01 (16 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1201(1001MJ1001M410051804)FROM SWAZI INN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
D.M MAROKANE STREET AND JOIN REV. RTJ NAMANE TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD OFF RAMP, LEFT JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25 TURN LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF
RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL
JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT
INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2
EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1201A1(1001MJ1001M410051805)FROM SWAZI INN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
D.M MAROKANE STREET AND JOIN REV. RTJ NAMANE TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN S.M SONGO ROAD TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO VALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R24 OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEEDON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER
STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET
TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2.

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1202(1001MS1001M410051806)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO FREEDOM ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN M39 STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD OFF RAMP, LEFT JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25 TURN
LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK
TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT
GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM
ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO
BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW
ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1202A1(1001MS1001M410051807)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO TURN LEFT INT FREEDOM ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN M39 TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN S.M SONGO
ROAD TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO VALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R24 OFF
RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEEDON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF
ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT

7.1.1.4.
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ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

MODDERFONTEIN/LONG MEADOW/FOUNDER'S VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMJTTA1203(1001MU1001M410051808)FROM MODDERFONTEIN/LONG MEADOW/ FOUNDER’S VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25, ON THE LEFT, OR RIGHT THEY
LINK ALONG THE WAY TURN LEFT INTO N3 LINKSFIELD ROEDE JOIN R24,B OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG
BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD
DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET
PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
MODDERFONTEIN/LONG MEADOW/FOUNDERS VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1204(1001MK1001M410051809)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN S.M SONGO
ROAD TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO VALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R24 OFF
RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING
CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED
AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1204A1(1001MK1001M410051810)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25, ON THE LEFT, OR RIGHT THEY LINK ALONG THE
WAY TURN LEFT INTO N3 LINKSFIELD ROAD OFF RAMP M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS
ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO GREEN STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1205(1001K61001M410051811)FROM
JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN R21 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO R24  OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF
ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT
ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMJTTA1205A1(1001K61001M410051812)FROM JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R24  OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO

7.1.1.9.
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CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD

BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW

ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST

STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET

TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT

INTO GREEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO

JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1206(1205KP1001M410051813)FROM ISANDO TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO FOUNDRY STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO

BARBARA ZON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO R24 OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON

R24 OFF RAMP LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF

AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF

RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN

LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS

ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM

STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO GREEN STREET

TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1206A1(1205KP1001M410051814)FROM ISANDO

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO FOUNDRY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN

RIGHT BARBARA ZON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

KUSHKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND BACK TO HERMAN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT AND JOIN N12 (JOHANNESBURG) PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24  OFF

RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY

DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON

WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN

RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN

BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1206A2(1205KP1001M410051815)FROM ISANDO

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO FOUNDRY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN

RIGHT INTO BARBARA ZON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO KUSHKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND BACK TO HERMAN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT AND JOIN R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT

INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED

AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(HOLDING BAY) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1207(1205KP1001M410051816)FROM

KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD (HOLDING AREA) TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,  OFF RAMP

INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN

RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST

STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON
PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED (HOLDING AREA).

KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(HOLDING BAY) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMJTTA1207A1(1001K61001M410051817)FROM KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD (HOLDING AREA) TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTOR24 OFF RAMP LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND
LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO
HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND
JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (HOLDING BAY)

7.1.1.1

MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1209(1001MT1001M410051818)FROM
MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT AND JOIN GERMISTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
AND JOIN R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24
JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN
TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO MEADOWDALE KUSHKES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1208(1001MT1001M410051819)FROM
MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN
ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT AND JOIN GERMISTON ROAD TURN RIGHT AND JOIN N12
(JOHANNESBURG) PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24  OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT
INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED
AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
MEADOWDALE KUSHKES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1210(1001MI1001M410051820)FROM EDENVALE TAXI RANK LOAD PROCCE
STRAIGHT INTO JAN VAN JASVELDT CURVE INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
VAN RIEBECK AVENUE ,TURN RIGHT INTO R24, OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN
BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHENER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BEZUIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO
VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD.
RETURN TRIP: TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO
MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119733
4

2) SC PHASHA 5512145469085 3) 94 DORAN STR, BELLGRAVIA, JHB, 2000
Johannesburg Tembisa Taxi Association 

4) LGPGP0115638 Replacement of Vehicle 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Incr 01 (16 Nov 2016)

21



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 181

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1210(1001MI1001M410051820)FROM EDENVALE TAXI RANK LOAD PROCCE
STRAIGHT INTO JAN VAN JASVELDT CURVE INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
VAN RIEBECK AVENUE ,TURN RIGHT INTO R24, OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN
BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHENER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BEZUIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO
VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD.
RETURN TRIP: TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO
MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1208(1001MT1001M410051819)FROM
MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN
ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT AND JOIN GERMISTON ROAD TURN RIGHT AND JOIN N12
(JOHANNESBURG) PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24  OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT
INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED
AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
MEADOWDALE KUSHKES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1209(1001MT1001M410051818)FROM
MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT AND JOIN GERMISTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
AND JOIN R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24
JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN
TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO MEADOWDALE KUSHKES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(HOLDING BAY) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMJTTA1207A1(1001K61001M410051817)FROM KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD (HOLDING AREA) TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTOR24 OFF RAMP LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND
LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO
HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND
JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (HOLDING BAY)

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(HOLDING BAY) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1207(1205KP1001M410051816)FROM
KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD (HOLDING AREA) TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,  OFF RAMP
INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED

7.1.1.5.
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STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST
STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED
AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON
PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED (HOLDING AREA).

ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1206A2(1205KP1001M410051815)FROM ISANDO
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO FOUNDRY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT INTO BARBARA ZON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO KUSHKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND BACK TO HERMAN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT AND JOIN R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT
INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED
AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6.

ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1206A1(1205KP1001M410051814)FROM ISANDO
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO FOUNDRY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BARBARA ZON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
KUSHKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND BACK TO HERMAN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT AND JOIN N12 (JOHANNESBURG) PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24  OFF
RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY
DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON
WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN
RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1206(1205KP1001M410051813)FROM ISANDO TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO FOUNDRY STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO
BARBARA ZON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO R24 OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON
R24 OFF RAMP LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS
ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO GREEN STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMJTTA1205A1(1001K61001M410051812)FROM JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R24  OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD
BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW
ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST
STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO GREEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.
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OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1205(1001K61001M410051811)FROM
JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN R21 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO R24  OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF
ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT
ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1204A1(1001MK1001M410051810)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25, ON THE LEFT, OR RIGHT THEY LINK ALONG THE
WAY TURN LEFT INTO N3 LINKSFIELD ROAD OFF RAMP M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS
ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO GREEN STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1204(1001MK1001M410051809)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN S.M SONGO
ROAD TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO VALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R24 OFF
RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING
CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED
AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

MODDERFONTEIN/LONG MEADOW/FOUNDER'S VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMJTTA1203(1001MU1001M410051808)FROM MODDERFONTEIN/LONG MEADOW/ FOUNDER’S VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25, ON THE LEFT, OR RIGHT THEY
LINK ALONG THE WAY TURN LEFT INTO N3 LINKSFIELD ROEDE JOIN R24,B OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG
BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD
DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET
PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
MODDERFONTEIN/LONG MEADOW/FOUNDERS VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1202A1(1001MS1001M410051807)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO TURN LEFT INT FREEDOM ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN M39 TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN S.M SONGO
ROAD TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO VALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R24 OFF
RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEEDON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF
ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT
ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1202(1001MS1001M410051806)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO FREEDOM ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN M39 STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD OFF RAMP, LEFT JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25 TURN
LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK
TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT
GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM
ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO
BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW
ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1201A1(1001MJ1001M410051805)FROM SWAZI INN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
D.M MAROKANE STREET AND JOIN REV. RTJ NAMANE TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN S.M SONGO ROAD TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO VALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R24 OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEEDON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER
STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET
TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1201(1001MJ1001M410051804)FROM SWAZI INN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
D.M MAROKANE STREET AND JOIN REV. RTJ NAMANE TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD OFF RAMP, LEFT JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25 TURN LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF
RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL
JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT
INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2
EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119733
6

2) SC PHASHA 5512145469085 3) 94 DORAN STR, BELLGRAVIA, JHB, 2000
Johannesburg Tembisa Taxi Association 

4) LGPGP0115642 Replacement of Vehicle 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Incr 01 (16 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1201(1001MJ1001M410051804)FROM SWAZI INN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
D.M MAROKANE STREET AND JOIN REV. RTJ NAMANE TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD OFF RAMP, LEFT JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25 TURN LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF
RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL
JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN

7.1.1.1.
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THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT
INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2
EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1201A1(1001MJ1001M410051805)FROM SWAZI INN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
D.M MAROKANE STREET AND JOIN REV. RTJ NAMANE TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN S.M SONGO ROAD TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO VALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R24 OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEEDON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER
STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET
TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2.

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1202(1001MS1001M410051806)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO FREEDOM ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN M39 STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD OFF RAMP, LEFT JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25 TURN
LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK
TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT
GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM
ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO
BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW
ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1202A1(1001MS1001M410051807)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO TURN LEFT INT FREEDOM ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN M39 TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN S.M SONGO
ROAD TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO VALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R24 OFF
RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEEDON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF
ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT
ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MODDERFONTEIN/LONG MEADOW/FOUNDER'S VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMJTTA1203(1001MU1001M410051808)FROM MODDERFONTEIN/LONG MEADOW/ FOUNDER’S VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25, ON THE LEFT, OR RIGHT THEY
LINK ALONG THE WAY TURN LEFT INTO N3 LINKSFIELD ROEDE JOIN R24,B OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG
BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD
DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET
PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
MODDERFONTEIN/LONG MEADOW/FOUNDERS VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1204(1001MK1001M410051809)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN S.M SONGO
ROAD TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO VALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R24 OFF
RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING

7.1.1.6.
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CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED
AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG
TAXI RANK. 

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1204A1(1001MK1001M410051810)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25, ON THE LEFT, OR RIGHT THEY LINK ALONG THE
WAY TURN LEFT INTO N3 LINKSFIELD ROAD OFF RAMP M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS
ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO GREEN STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1205(1001K61001M410051811)FROM
JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN R21 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO R24  OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF
ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT
ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMJTTA1205A1(1001K61001M410051812)FROM JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R24  OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD
BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW
ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST
STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO GREEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1206(1205KP1001M410051813)FROM ISANDO TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO FOUNDRY STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO
BARBARA ZON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO R24 OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON
R24 OFF RAMP LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS
ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO GREEN STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY7.1.1.1
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1206A1(1205KP1001M410051814)FROM ISANDO
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO FOUNDRY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BARBARA ZON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
KUSHKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND BACK TO HERMAN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT AND JOIN N12 (JOHANNESBURG) PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24  OFF
RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY
DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON
WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN
RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1206A2(1205KP1001M410051815)FROM ISANDO
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO FOUNDRY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT INTO BARBARA ZON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO KUSHKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND BACK TO HERMAN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT AND JOIN R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT
INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED
AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(HOLDING BAY) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1207(1205KP1001M410051816)FROM
KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD (HOLDING AREA) TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,  OFF RAMP
INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST
STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED
AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON
PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED (HOLDING AREA).

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(HOLDING BAY) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMJTTA1207A1(1001K61001M410051817)FROM KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD (HOLDING AREA) TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTOR24 OFF RAMP LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND
LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO
HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND
JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (HOLDING BAY)

7.1.1.1

MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1209(1001MT1001M410051818)FROM
MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT AND JOIN GERMISTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
AND JOIN R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24
JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN
TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO MEADOWDALE KUSHKES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1208(1001MT1001M410051819)FROM
MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN
ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT AND JOIN GERMISTON ROAD TURN RIGHT AND JOIN N12
(JOHANNESBURG) PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24  OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT
INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED
AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
MEADOWDALE KUSHKES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1210(1001MI1001M410051820)FROM EDENVALE TAXI RANK LOAD PROCCE
STRAIGHT INTO JAN VAN JASVELDT CURVE INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
VAN RIEBECK AVENUE ,TURN RIGHT INTO R24, OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN
BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHENER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BEZUIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO
VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD.
RETURN TRIP: TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO
MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119733
9

2) SC PHASHA 5512145469085 3) 94 DORAN STR, BELLGRAVIA, JHB, 2000
Johannesburg Tembisa Taxi Association 

4) LGPGP0115646 Replacement of Vehicle 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Incr 01 (16 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1201(1001MJ1001M410051804)FROM SWAZI INN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
D.M MAROKANE STREET AND JOIN REV. RTJ NAMANE TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD OFF RAMP, LEFT JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25 TURN LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF
RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL
JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT
INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2
EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1201A1(1001MJ1001M410051805)FROM SWAZI INN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
D.M MAROKANE STREET AND JOIN REV. RTJ NAMANE TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN S.M SONGO ROAD TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO VALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R24 OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEEDON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER
STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

7.1.1.2.
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IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET
TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1202(1001MS1001M410051806)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO FREEDOM ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN M39 STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD OFF RAMP, LEFT JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25 TURN
LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK
TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT
GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM
ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO
BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW
ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1202A1(1001MS1001M410051807)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO TURN LEFT INT FREEDOM ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN M39 TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN S.M SONGO
ROAD TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO VALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R24 OFF
RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEEDON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF
ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT
ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

MODDERFONTEIN/LONG MEADOW/FOUNDER'S VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMJTTA1203(1001MU1001M410051808)FROM MODDERFONTEIN/LONG MEADOW/ FOUNDER’S VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25, ON THE LEFT, OR RIGHT THEY
LINK ALONG THE WAY TURN LEFT INTO N3 LINKSFIELD ROEDE JOIN R24,B OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG
BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD
DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET
PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
MODDERFONTEIN/LONG MEADOW/FOUNDERS VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1204(1001MK1001M410051809)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN S.M SONGO
ROAD TURN RIGHT BARBARA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO VALLEY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R24 OFF
RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING
CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED
AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1204A1(1001MK1001M410051810)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD JOIN MODERFONTEIN ROAD R25, ON THE LEFT, OR RIGHT THEY LINK ALONG THE
WAY TURN LEFT INTO N3 LINKSFIELD ROAD OFF RAMP M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF

7.1.1.7.
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AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS
ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO GREEN STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1205(1001K61001M410051811)FROM
JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN R21 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO R24  OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF
ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT
ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMJTTA1205A1(1001K61001M410051812)FROM JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R24  OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD
BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW
ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST
STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO GREEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1206(1205KP1001M410051813)FROM ISANDO TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO FOUNDRY STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO
BARBARA ZON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO R24 OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON
R24 OFF RAMP LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN
LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS
ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM
STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET TURN RIGHT INTO GREEN STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1206A1(1205KP1001M410051814)FROM ISANDO
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO FOUNDRY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BARBARA ZON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
KUSHKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND BACK TO HERMAN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT AND JOIN N12 (JOHANNESBURG) PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24  OFF
RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY
DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON
WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN
RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1
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ISANDO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1206A2(1205KP1001M410051815)FROM ISANDO
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO FOUNDRY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT INTO BARBARA ZON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO KUSHKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND BACK TO HERMAN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT AND JOIN R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT
INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED
AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(HOLDING BAY) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1207(1205KP1001M410051816)FROM
KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD (HOLDING AREA) TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,  OFF RAMP
INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN IGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST
STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED
AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON
PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED (HOLDING AREA).

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(HOLDING BAY) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMJTTA1207A1(1001K61001M410051817)FROM KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD (HOLDING AREA) TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTOR24 OFF RAMP LEFT INTO N3 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST AND OFF RAMP AT DENVER DROP OFF AND
LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP AT GEORGECOCH DROP OFF AND LOAD BACK TO M2 WEST INTO
HARROW ROAD OFF RAMP, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET AND
JOIN TWIST STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE FROM ANDERSON STREET UP UNTIL JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN THROUGH NOORD
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET TURN LEFT INTO END STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HARROW ROAD ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (HOLDING BAY)

7.1.1.1

MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1209(1001MT1001M410051818)FROM
MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT AND JOIN GERMISTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
AND JOIN R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24
JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN
TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO MEADOWDALE KUSHKES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1208(1001MT1001M410051819)FROM
MEADOWDALE KUSHKES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO HERMAN
ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT AND JOIN GERMISTON ROAD TURN RIGHT AND JOIN N12
(JOHANNESBURG) PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24  OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT
INTO  KITCHNER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BEZEIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD. IN RETURN TRIP TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED
AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
MEADOWDALE KUSHKES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMJTTA1210(1001MI1001M410051820)FROM EDENVALE TAXI RANK LOAD PROCCE
STRAIGHT INTO JAN VAN JASVELDT CURVE INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
VAN RIEBECK AVENUE ,TURN RIGHT INTO R24, OFF RAMP INTO EDENVALE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
ON R24 OFF RAMP INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ON RAMP INTO R24 JOIN
BROADWAY DROP OFF ALONG BROADWAY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO  KITCHENER ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BEZUIDENHOUT ROAD DROP OFF AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET  DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO
VON WIELIGH STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD.
RETURN TRIP: TURN RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET PROCEED AND JOIN MOOI STREET TURN LEFT INTO
MARKET STREET RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119998
7

2) TW Mkhabela 6012275466083 3) 11862 THLAKO STREET, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) LGPGP0136395 Replacement of Vehicle 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Incr 01 (16 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC

CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

7.1.1.5.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,

BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nelspruit (Nelspruit) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA00159(1001K08207RO10209049)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM 12715 PAI STREET, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY AT

GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH

KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22 BECOMES THE

N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540 TO LYDENBURG

AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE VEHILCE WILL

TURN ONTO AN UNMARKED ROAD AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN

435, DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE

WILL TRAVEL ALONG AN UNMARKED ROAD TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA

OHRIGSTAD TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO

BELFAST AT BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TOWITBANK WHERE THE

N4 BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH

KINGSWAY TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO 12715 PAI STREET, DAVEYTON DISTRICT

BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.9.
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DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0120296
8

2) MS MAKOLA 6206021034084 3) 24 LONG STREET, 5 OCTA COURT, KEMPTON
PARK, 1619 BIRCHLEIGH OAKMOOR TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0124033 Replacement of Vehicle 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Incr 01 (16 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BIRCHLEIGH STATION(LAY-BEY) (Origin), CORNER QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET (KEMPTON PARK)
(Destination) - GPEMMOCTS1802(1000JD1000JD00051803)FROM  BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY) LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO QUININE STREET OR BRAAMBOS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO CORNER
QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, U-TURN, PROCEED ON MONUMENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD/ TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY).

7.1.1.1.

BIRCHLEIGH STATION(LAY-BEY) (Origin), CORNER QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET (KEMPTON PARK)
(Destination) - GPEMMOCTS1802A1(1000JD1000JD00051802)FROM BIRCHEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY) LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO QUININE STREET OR BRAAMBOS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO CORNER
QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, U-TURN, PROCEED ON MONUMENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT BEUKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY).

7.1.1.2.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1801A1(1000J01001K600051801)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO
VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DANN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KRAAYENBRINK INTO
KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1801(1000J01001K600051800)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK INTO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4.
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OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804A1(1000J01001K000051799)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN R23 PROCEED AND CROSS R21, TURN LEFT AND JOIN 3RD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELM STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN BIRCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T-JUNCTION TURN LEFT INTO ZESTFONTEIN STREET AND PROCEED TO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF
ANDTURN RIGHT INTO R51 GELDENHUIS STREET, PROCEED UNTIL FOURWAY STOP AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DURANDT STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED INTO KINGSWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MBUSWENI  STREET INTO DAVEYTON  TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BAPSFONTEIN CORNER M44 AND R50 NEXT TO BP GARAGE (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1805(1000J01000P100051798)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER M44 AND R50 NEXT TO
BP GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804A2(1000J01001K000051796)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50,
TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI STREET INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1803(1000J01000P100051795)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R23 PASS WILLOWPARK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TOM JONES STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTOL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM BENONI TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LUTOL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN GREAT
NORTH ALONG THE ROUTE LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.8.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1803A1(1001K41000P100051794)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R23 PASS WILLOWPARK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HIGH ROAD,AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TOM JONES STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTOL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM BENONI TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LUTOL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN GREAT
NORTH ALONG THE ROUTE LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN DANN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804(1000J01001K000051793)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23 PROCEED AND CROSS R21, TURN LEFT AND JOIN 3RD
AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN ELM STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN BIRCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T-JUNCTION, TURN RIGHT INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED 
INTO LURIE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TURTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MBUSWENI STREET INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ACCONHOEK TAXI RANK (MPUMALANGA) (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1806(1000J01000PZ10051792)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50

7.1.1.1

38



	 198	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER R25 AND R50, TURN LEFT
INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL FOURWAYS STOP
AND TURN LEFT CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  KORT
STREET INTO  BRONKHOURSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
TO  OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119632
8

2) JZ NDLOVU 7303155982086 3) 324 ROKA STREET, DAVEYTON, EKURHULENI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO

7.1.1.7.

1
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SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.9.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.1

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
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INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.3
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS

7.1.1.4
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AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED

7.1.1.4
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STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.5

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 

7.1.1.6
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THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.6

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119641
0

2) MSHUSHISI ANDRIES MTHONTI
6207165451084

3) 43 SHEMROCK, PRIMROSE GERMISTON,
JOHANNESBURG, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON
TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO

7.1.1.1.
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ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE

7.1.1.6.
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ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 

LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.2
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RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

18



	 218	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
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JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,

7.1.1.5
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119646
5

2) S.C MTHUNZI 7908035875084 3) 2247 FANI STREET, THOKOZA, EKURHULENI, 1426
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.7.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.8.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

7.1.1.1
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TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.1
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO

PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND

TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE

TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION

OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL

ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR

TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 

ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED

STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119646

8

2) PL SIBUYA 7609175828087 3) 3054 CLAYVILLE EXT., OLIFANTSFONTEIN,

KEMPTON PARK, 1666 KEMPTON PARK TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.1.
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PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL

AVENUE

                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY

                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY

                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)

DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,

                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE

                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET

                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS

                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 

               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 

                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 

                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP

                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

7.1.1.8.
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FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP

7.1.1.1
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OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

7.1.1.2
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ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.3

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.3
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LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119646
9

2) PL SIBUYA 7609175828087 3) 3054 CLAYVILLE EXT., OLIFANTSFONTEIN,
KEMPTON PARK, 1666 KEMPTON PARK TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

7.1.1.3.

32



	232	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.9.
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,

7.1.1.2
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                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO

CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI

RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.

B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK

TAXI RANK AND 

RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119648

1

2) SIPHO SOLOMON NDIMA

6705225330081

3) 4 CLEMATIS AVENUE, ALBERTON, ALBERTON,

1450 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1.
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AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

7.1.1.6.
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TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD

TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE

7.1.1.1
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TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM

7.1.1.2
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119648
5

2) TJ MAGUBANE 7411285390086 3) 2114 ZONE 4, ZONKIZIZWE, KATLEHONG, 1832
ZONKIZIZWE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), ESIHLAHLENI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (THOKOZA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3301(1001OT1001V300055871)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BOSWORTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO ESIHLAHLENI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER CELTIS STREET AND  PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY
HALL (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3302(1001OT1001V400055872)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RGHT INTO NAMHLANJE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN CELTIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CORNER CELTIS STREET AND
PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY HALL DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER CELTIS STREET AND  PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY
HALL (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3302A1(1001OT1001V400055873)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  PALMRIDGE ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CORNER CELTIS STREET AND PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY HALL DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3303(1001OT1001OV00055874)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3303A1(1001OT1001OV00055875)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPAS DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP ODD AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3303A2(1001OT1001OV00055877)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO T.J. TSHWANE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAS ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3305A1(1001OT1001IW10055899)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MORRIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHAN LE ROUX DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VEREENIGING ROAD R59,OFF RAMP INTO
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARKET 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZNKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3306A1(1001OT1001L500055902)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3308(1001OT1001N300055903)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R103/ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M35 GERMISTON/HEIDELBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSPARK M35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD M53 DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE T0
ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3309(1001OT1001OZ10055904)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M7/KLIPRIVIER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VEREENIGING ROAD R59, OFF RAMP INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RGHT
INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VLLAGE
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3310(1001V61001OV00055905)FROM TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO M7,TURN LEFT  INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO M.C. BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANFER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3310A1(1001V61001OV00055906)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3311(1001V61001OI10055907)FROM TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO MQANDANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NAMHLANJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD R103,TURN RIGHT INTO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LEEUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MARAIS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBEG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3312(1001V610002J10055908)FROM TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R550, AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN LE ROUX
STREET, INTO MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3313(1001V61001IW10055917)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R550, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R59, OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3313A1(1001V61001IW10055918)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R550,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MORRIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD R59,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANNESBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KLIPRIVIER
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED OPPOSITE KLIPRIVIER STATION (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3314(1001V610006N10055919)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
R550, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD
VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3315(1001V61001N300055934)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO M7,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM  THE RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3315 A1(1001V61001N300055935)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO M7,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELISPARK ROAD  M35,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTRO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM  THE RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG
ROAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), DUDUZA
TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3316(1001V61001V800055936)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NAMHLANJE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R550,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO NALALETSAP STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MINORA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND
SONTONGA STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL R550,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPLAAS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7 DROP OFF,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA
STREET.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KWESINI
STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO HOSTEL (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3317(1001V61001V700055937)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
M7, TURN RIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO
STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWESINI STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KWESINI
STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO HOSTEL (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3317A1(1001V61001V700055938)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
M7,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO A SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LET INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWESINI STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KWESINI
STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO HOSTEL (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3317A2(1001V61001V700055939)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MQANDANE STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO UBUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KWESINI STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3318(1001V61001P200055940)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MQANDANE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO UBUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT OR RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK AME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3319(1001V61001L500055941)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
M7,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO A SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LET INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY

7.1.1.2
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3319A1(1001V61001L500055942)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
M7, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), OPPOSITE KLIPRIVIER STATION (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3304(1001OT1001V500055878)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OPPOSITE KLIPRIVIER STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3305(1001OT1001IW10055879)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  VEREENIGING ROAD R59,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VEREENIGING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3306(1001OT1001L500055898)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MUNICIPALITY AREA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119649
4

2) GS MAKHANYA 7409185527088 3) 750 ENDULWINI SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA,
1632 Tembisa Alexandra Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A2(1001SD1001NM10054707)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO 13TH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2405(1001MK1001NQ10051855)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE VILLAGE, TURN LEFT
INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND
MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GEORGE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD AT FIRST SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE AND U-TURN AT SECOND SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE IN FAIRMOND RETURN TO JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, CORNER

7.1.1.2.
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GEORGE AND LONG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI
RANK.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A1(1001SD1001NM10054706)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Springs (Origin), Northcliff (Destination) - GPEMMTATA2406(1001MK1001KW10051838)Route Code not to be used/
linked to an OL. Please consult the Registrar's Office for clarity. Tel. No. (011) 833-2123/4

7.1.1.4.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402(1001MK1000HL10051836)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ROOSEVELD ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD
UP TO ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2403(1001MK1001KU10051837)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS:
KLIPFONTEIN VIEW, CARSTIN HOF CLINIC, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD
(R564) TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT  UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2409(1001MK1001LA10051842)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) TURN LEFT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT
CONGRATE FREEWAY OFF RAMP INTO WILLIAM NIKOL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD
TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2408(1001MK1000I910051841)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL R55 AND AT THE
ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO KYALAMI BUSINESS PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.
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1) AOGPGP0119650
2

2) GS MAKHANYA 7409185527088 3) 750 ENDULWINI SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA,
1632 Tembisa Alexandra Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2408(1001MK1000I910051841)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL R55 AND AT THE
ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO KYALAMI BUSINESS PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2409(1001MK1001LA10051842)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) TURN LEFT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT
CONGRATE FREEWAY OFF RAMP INTO WILLIAM NIKOL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD
TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2403(1001MK1001KU10051837)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS:
KLIPFONTEIN VIEW, CARSTIN HOF CLINIC, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD
(R564) TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT  UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402(1001MK1000HL10051836)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ROOSEVELD ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD
UP TO ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

Springs (Origin), Northcliff (Destination) - GPEMMTATA2406(1001MK1001KW10051838)Route Code not to be used/
linked to an OL. Please consult the Registrar's Office for clarity. Tel. No. (011) 833-2123/4

7.1.1.5.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A2(1001SD1001NM10054707)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 

7.1.1.6.
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CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO 13TH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A1(1001SD1001NM10054706)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2405(1001MK1001NQ10051855)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE VILLAGE, TURN LEFT
INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND
MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GEORGE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD AT FIRST SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE AND U-TURN AT SECOND SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE IN FAIRMOND RETURN TO JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, CORNER
GEORGE AND LONG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119650
4

2) GS MAKHANYA 7409185527088 3) 750 ENDULWINI SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA,
1632 Tembisa Alexandra Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2405(1001MK1001NQ10051855)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE VILLAGE, TURN LEFT
INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND
MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GEORGE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD AT FIRST SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE AND U-TURN AT SECOND SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE IN FAIRMOND RETURN TO JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, CORNER
GEORGE AND LONG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A1(1001SD1001NM10054706)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A2(1001SD1001NM10054707)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO 13TH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402(1001MK1000HL10051836)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ROOSEVELD ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD
UP TO ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2408(1001MK1000I910051841)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL R55 AND AT THE
ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO KYALAMI BUSINESS PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2409(1001MK1001LA10051842)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) TURN LEFT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT
CONGRATE FREEWAY OFF RAMP INTO WILLIAM NIKOL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD
TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2403(1001MK1001KU10051837)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS:
KLIPFONTEIN VIEW, CARSTIN HOF CLINIC, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD
(R564) TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT  UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

Springs (Origin), Northcliff (Destination) - GPEMMTATA2406(1001MK1001KW10051838)Route Code not to be used/
linked to an OL. Please consult the Registrar's Office for clarity. Tel. No. (011) 833-2123/4

7.1.1.8.
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1) AOGPGP0119652

8

2) N KUNENE 7010040397087 3) 64 HARRY GWALA, WATTVILLE, EKURHULENI, 1516

KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER

AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.2
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RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY7.1.1.3
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119656
9

2) IGNATIUS SOLOMON BONGANI
DLAMINI 7201205606087

3) 7029 MOTLOUNG SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1432 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

7.1.1.3.
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SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK7.1.1.1
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(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.2
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SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.3
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.7.1.1.3
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ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5
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Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)

FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

7.1.1.6
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119657

4

2) J LEBISI 6701095453087 3) 3712 PHOMOLONG SECTION, DLAMINI STR,

TEMBISA, EKURHULENI, 1623 KEMPTON PARK

TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER

AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO

ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT

7.1.1.4.
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INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,

7.1.1.1
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TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA

7.1.1.2
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(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

7.1.1.3
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MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG

THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER

FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119658

6

2) ME SELEPE 5104095261082 3) 255 NDHLOVU STREET, EXT 2, THOKOZA, 1426

ZAMOKUHLE LONG DISTANCE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)2917(1001N320018A10178293)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN 

RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD 

JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3 ,TURN 

LEFT TO UMLAZI ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN 

LEFT INTO N2 SOUTH  PROCEED  PORTSHEPSTON, 

TURN LEFT INTO BEZLY STREET PROCEED AND 

ENTER PORTSHEPSTONE MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)2916(1001N320019H10178295)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN 

RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD 

JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP  TO N3, 

OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R23 

HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR 

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTOJOUBERT STREET

7.1.1.2.
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 PROCEED TO LAINGSNEK STREET  PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD TURN LEFT 
INTO R34, TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCEED AND 
PASS VRYHEID, TURN LEFT INTO R69 TURN 
RIGHT INTO NONGOMA ROAD PROCEED AND 
PASS VRYHEID,TURN LEFT INTO R69, TURN 
RIGHT INTO NONGOMA ROAD PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND ENTER NONGOMA MAIN TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2905A1-INP(1001MM20018410178297)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN
RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH
WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3 TO DURBAN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURBAN,TURN LEFT INTO ALICE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MNGENI ROAD,ENTER DURBAN
STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Volksrust (Volksrust) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2908(1001N38202BV10178300)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO
HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND
OFFRAMP TO N3,PROCEED AND JOIN R23,TURN INTO PINAAR STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOUISTRICHART STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER  VOLKRUST MAIN TAXI
RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2909(1001N320018310178302)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO
HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND
OFFRAMP TO N3,TO PIETRMARIZBURG,PROCEED TO PIETERMARITZBURG, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIETERMARITZBURG
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 48 CHURCH STREET,ENTER PIETERMARMARITZBURG MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2910(1001MM20018Z10178303)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO
HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND
OFFRAMP TO N3,TURN LEFT INTO R23 IN 
HEIDLEBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DAN MINAAR STREET, TURN 
RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,PROCEED INTO NEWCASTLE TOWN,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MURICHSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED  AND ENTER NEWCASTLE SIZWE
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK
CITY MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ladysmith Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2911(1001MM2001A210178306)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET 
TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD STREET,TURN
RIHT INTO DEVILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT 
INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT IN BREE
STREET,TURN RIGHT LEFT IN TO END 
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKY STREET 
,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE, 
TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO 
N3,  PROCEED WITH N3, TURN LEFT INTO 
ILLING ROAD , PROCEED TO LADYSMITH
TOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
 SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLATION STREET 
TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO
 JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO REFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND 
OFFRAMP TO N3, TURN LEFT INTO ILLING ROAD,PROCEED TO LADYSMITH TOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT
LADYSMITH SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.8.
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GPEMM(ZALDTA)2912(1001MM2001A410178308)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET
 TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO
JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND 
OFFRAMP  TO N3, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT
 INTO R23 HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT 
INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED TO LAINGSNEK 
STREET PROCEED ASTRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST
 ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R34,TURN LEFT INTO
 R33,PROCEED AND ENTER VRYHEID MAIN TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Vrede (Vrede) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2915(1001MM7203CH10178310)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN
RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD
 JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3,
 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 VILLIEARS,
 TURN INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT 
INTO R543,TURN RIGHT INTO VREDE MAIN 
TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME 
ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Balfour (Balfour) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3206INP(1001MM8203DA10195401)FROM GERMISTON MIAN TAXI RANK, LOAD, , PROCEED
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED TO BALFOUR MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.  DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Warwick Avenue) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3205INP(1001MM20019810195403)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND JOIN N3,PASS HEIDELBURG,
PASS VILLIERS, PASS WARDEN, PASS HARRYSMITH, OFFRAMP INTO R103, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HARYSMITH ROAD, AND TURN LEFT INTO POORT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALEXANDER
STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYELL STREET, INTO LADYSMITH MAIN  TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO SHORT STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N11/R103  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS COLENZO
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R74,AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARDING STREET
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDER STREET INTO ESCOURT MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF, JOIN ALEXANDER 
AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HARDING STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO RORNES STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN
N3, AND PASS MOOI RIVER,AND OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
EAST STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, INTO PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT  INTO PINE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PETER KERKHHOOFF STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSHOF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ENGLAND STREET, AND TURN RIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF
RAMP AND JOIN RICHMOND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD MAIN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDERSON STREET INTO PINE TOWN TAXI  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
OLD MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN N3, OFF RAMP AT BEREA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALICE
STREET, INTO DURBAN MARKET TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Standerton (Standerton) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3203INP(1001MM8203DN10195404)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED TO
STANDERTON AND ENTER THE STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3201INP(1001MM20018Z10195406)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT   STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO CHARLESTOWN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO N11, PROCEED AND JOIN
ALLEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER THE NEWCASTLE MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE

7.1.1.1
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SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEMEL ZAMANI MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) - GPEMM(ZALDTA)
3207(1001MM1001WP10195407)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,  PROCEED INTO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN JACK STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED ON N3 AND OFFRAMP LEFT
INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, TURN RIGHT INTO
R34, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT EEUFEES STREET, ENTER INTO
VILLIARS TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED STRAGHT TO MEMEL ZAMANI TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MONDLO MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3202,INP(1001MM1001WK10195409)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED AND
PASS STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
PASS CHARLESTOWN, PROCEED AND JOIN N11, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED TO
UITRECHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANDROST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  VRYHEID OK 6TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, AND TURN LEFT INTO OOS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
R34, INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH P258 ROAD TO MVUNYANE TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MONDLO MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3202A(1001MM1001WK10195463)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED AND
PASS STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
PASS CHARLESTOWN, PROCEED AND JOIN N11, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED TO
UITRECHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANDROST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  VRYHEID OK 6TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, AND TURN LEFT INTO OOS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R34, INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO P258 ROAD TO MVUNYANE TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND
PROCEED TO LEZA HOSPITAL LUNDI TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN TO MONDLO TAXI RANK, LOAD
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119658
8

2) BAFANA NGCONGWANA
8309266026084

3) 2755 KATHRADA STREET, NIGEL, EKURHULENI,
1496 Nigel Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin) - GPEMM(NTA)1706(1001O911004810058408)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EUFEES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO R550
BALFOUR ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DEVON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO KAFFERSPRUIT ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DEVON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL AREA (NIGEL STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1717(1000OW1001OE00051928)FROM ALRA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GAZEELLE
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUSSTAD INDUSTRIAL AREA TURN LEFT INTO BICKLEY ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1716(1000OW1001O900051927)FROM ALRA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GAZEELLE
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES

7.1.1.3.
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ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1715(1000OW1205R000051926)FROM ALRA PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GAZEELLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL VORSTERKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1713(1001O91000O310051925)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS NIGEL ROAD R42, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DAVIDS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL – SPRINGS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ACKERMAN
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1712A1(1001O81001OD00051924)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LEKOPE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,  RETURN BACK INTO VESAGIE ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1712(1001O81001OD00051923)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LETSAPA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK INTO VESAGIE
ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1711(1001O61001OD00051922)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN
BACK INTO VESAGIE ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.8.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), SHARON PARK TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMNTA1710(1001O81001OC00051921)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SONNERSTRAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNNOTTAR TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN INTO NIGEL ROAD STRAIGHT INTO SHARON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), SHARON PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1709(1001O61001OC00051920)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONNERSTRAAL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNNOTTAR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN INTO
NIGEL ROAD STRAIGHT INTO SHARON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1708A1(1001O91001K900051919)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL-SPRINGS ROAD R51, PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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AND TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD SOUTH DUNNOTTAR DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON NIGEL ROAD SOUTH ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN 2ND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1708(1001O91001K900051918)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL-SPRINGS ROAD R51 PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO NUFFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND JOIN 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS MAIN
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.  IN RETURN TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN ERMELO ROAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1707A1(1001O81205B000051914)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT SONNERSTRAAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON
ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MC BOTHA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOTONGA ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT HOSPITAL ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KATLEHONG KAPTA
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1707(1001O81205B000051911)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT SONNERSTRAAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON
ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MC BOTHA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN THUSONG STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN KHOTSO STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KATLEHONG
KAPTA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1703A(1001O81001OB00051904)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LETSAPA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WEGENER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN VERSTERSKROON
INDUSTRIAL SITE AREA DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERKROON INDUSTRIAL SITE MARIE (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1703(1001O61001OA00051903)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN WEGENER ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN VERSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL SITE AREA DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
NIGEL MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702A2(1001O81001O900051902)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO LEKOPE
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN  R550 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702A1(1001O81001O900051901)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MANDELA STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LETSAPA STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUDUZA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW

7.1.1.1
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702(1001O61001O900051900)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A3(1001O81001O700051899)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD R554, PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY ROAD STRAIGHT INTO
CARNICAL CITY DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK INTO ELSBURG AND TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD R23
TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO WORDWORTH STREET STRAIGHT INTO CARNICAL MALL
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ATHLONE AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN HENDRICK POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO STATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A2(1001O61001O700051898)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD R554, PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY ROAD STRAIGHT INTO
CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK INTO ELSBURG AND TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD R23
TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO WORDWORTH STREET STRAIGHT INTO CARNICAL MALL
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ATHLONE AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN HENDRICK POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO STATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A1(1001O81001O700051897)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBURG
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, IN
RETURN TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN  LEFT INTO
GOODS ROAD, RETURN  BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701(1001O61001O700051896)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBURG
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, IN
RETURN TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
GOODS ROAD, RETURN  BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Standerton (Destination) - GPEMMNTA1705(1001O98100JS10051929)FROM NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO R550 BALFOUR ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN R51, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
GREYLINGSTAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF

7.1.1.2
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AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119665
6

2) J.R SEKETE 6103115659084 3) 13 THIRD AVENUE LAMBTON, GERMISTON,
EKURHULENI, 1401 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
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GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
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JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3
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TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA

7.1.1.4
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

7.1.1.5
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119665
9

2) FP NGWENYA 4910165619087 3) 260 MNGADI SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET

7.1.1.2.
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION

7.1.1.9.
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TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
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TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
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RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
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JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

7.1.1.3
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4
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Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119670
6

2) N.C CHONCO 8001085510089 3) 16139 RADITSELA STREET EXT5,
TSAKANE/BRAKPAN, EKURHULENI, 1550 GREATER
BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.2.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3.

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

7.1.1.1
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

7.1.1.2
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3
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BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119677
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2) SP MADELA 5706155291088 3) 598  TWALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, GERMISTON,
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1) 2) SP MADELA 5706155291088 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO

BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.

ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH

DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN

ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN

LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK

PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN

LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT

INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED

THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN

RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER

7.1.1.1
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ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

7.1.1.1
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TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG7.1.1.2
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METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,

7.1.1.3
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TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

7.1.1.3
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TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.5
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL

CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK

REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL

MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;

HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,

MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,

SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE

FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,

MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG

GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN

KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7

7.1.1.5
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(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119681
2

2) MK MNGOMA 6803025801086 3) 774 TWALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE

FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,

MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG

GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 

RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF

RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER

STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION

2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA

ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED

TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.8.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO

STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,

JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
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LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
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INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
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RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5
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TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119691
0

2) MC NGOVENI 5908060396081 3) 2343 MUSHOPPER STREET, KAALFONTEIN,
MIDRAND, 1685 TEMBISA LONG DISTANCE TAXI
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1) 2) MC NGOVENI 5908060396081 3)

ASSOCIATION
4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELLISRUS TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2601(1001XD1001XE00056266)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN
M57 TURN RIGHT INTO R562,TURN LEFT INTO R21,TURN LEFT INTO N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KRANSKOP
TOLLGATE,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELLISRUS R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
R517,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELLISRUS R33  TURN RIGHT INTO R510, TURN RIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO TO FOX ODENDAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK STREET TO ELLISRUS TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2610(1001XD1001XN00056275)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT
INTO R50,TURN LEFT INTO JOIN R25, TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TURN LEFT  INTO MIDDLEBURG R555, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST RAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), GIYANE TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2608(1001XD1001XL00056273)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO RTJ NAMANI ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MUNNIK STREET,JOIN R526,PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO  GIYANE MOEKETSI DROP OFF AT MAPHALLE VILLAGE  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GIYANE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), VENDA TAXI RANK(MVUSULUDZO)* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2609(1001XD1001XM00056274)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROUTE  TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1, PASS  BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON N1, TO MAKHADO TAXI RANK DROP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524  TO THOHOYANDOU
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO
MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), LEPOROGONG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2602(1001XD1001XF00056267)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN LEFT TO JOIN N1,
TURN LEFT INTO R519, TURN RIGHT INTO R579, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, DROP OFF AT SEROBANENG VILLAGE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R37, TURN RIGHT INTO LEROPORONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE (MATSHIDING VILLAGE )TAXI RANK * (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2603(1001XD1001XG00056268)FROM  OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD  JOIN MBIZA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT INTO
R50,TURN LEFT TO JOIN R25,TURN LEFT TO JOIN R568,  PROCEED AND TO JOIN R513,TURN RIGHT INTO
ENKANGALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO R513,  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R568,
TURN RIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO R573 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
KWAGGAFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN R573, TURN RIGHT TO MOTETI TAXI
RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  TO JOIN R573 TURN LEFT INTO MATSHIDING VILLAGE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN WITH MOLOTO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO R513 AND JOIN
ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R21,TURN RIGHT INTO R562,
TURN LEFT INTO M57,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE AT  OAKMOOR STATION PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN
PRETORIA ROAD, TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH PRETORIA ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD TURN LEFT INTO GRAFT ROAD TO JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
SHARON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD PASS PRIMROSE TURN  LEFT INTO VICTORIA

7.1.1.6.
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STREET AND JOIN M37, TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET JOIN WATSON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN 
BACK SAME ROUTE TO JOIN M57, TURN LEFT INTO NAMANI STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MBIZA STREET TO
JOIN OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), OHRISTARD TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2604(1001XD1001XH00056269)FROM WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT INTO R50,TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R25, TURN RIGHT INTO N4  PASS WITBANK,PASS MIDDLEBURG TURN LEFT INTO R36 IN
BALFAST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  LICHTENBURG TO OHRISTARD TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO LEBOYENG VILLAGE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO OHRISTARD TAXI RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2605(1001XD1001XI00056270)FROM  OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT INTO
R50,TURN LEFT TO JOIN R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTSPRUIT,PASS VERINA,TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN R33 ,PASS GROBLERSDAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO D1547
MOTETEMA ROAD DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO D4397 ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE  AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR
WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BOCHUM TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2611(1001XD1001XO00056276)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO RTJ NAMANI ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROUTE  TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN WITKLIP STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN R521 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DENDRON AND TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO BOCHUM TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2612(1001XD1001N110057153)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN
M57 TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO HAAM STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2606(1001XD1001XJ00056271)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROUTE  TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET AND   TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET DROP  OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT  TO PICK ‘N PAY DROP OFF  AND TURN LEFT INTO EXCLECIA STREET  AND  TURN RIGHT INTO
INDIAN CENTRE DROP OFF AND  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PAUL KRUGER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
TO  PIETERSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO R21 TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT
TO R562,TURN LEFT TO MADIBA DRIVE  DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI
RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO MADIBA DRIVE AND JOIN R562,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH WARD DRIVE,
TURN RIGHT INTO RIVERSIDE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCORE SHOPPING CENTRE
DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO AUGUST DRIVE PROCEED AND DROP OFF AT EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK  DROP
OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BOSCH STREET AND JOIN TUINFUINTER CRESCENT ,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO  MAYIBUYE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO FREEDOM ROAD AT
PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT ON  FREEDOM ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET TURN NRIGHT INTO
NYATHI STREET INTO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2607(1001XD1001XK00056272)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE STREET TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N1, TURN LEFT INTO R519, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF PROCEED  STRAIGHT
TO JOIN R519,TURN RIGHT INTO R579, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R579, TURN RIGHT  INTO R37, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO SEROBANENG VILLAGE DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK TO JOIN LEBOWAKGOMO TAXI RANK
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R519, TURN LEFT INTO N1
PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE
STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MBIZA STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119709
9

2) P.D DUBE 7110180351082 3) 6302 TSONGA STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 6302
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.2.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3.

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.,

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF

RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON

WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

7.1.1.2
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LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS

7.1.1.3
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.3

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119710
1

2) P.D DUBE 7110180351082 3) 6302 TSONGA STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 6302
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1.
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STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.6.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

7.1.1.8.
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CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF
RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT
INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.2
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GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.3
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VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119713
1

2) M NDEBELE 8706085448086 3) BLOCK A,  ROOM 17, KWA-THEMA, SPRINGS, 1575
SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER
AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN
SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3.
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JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER

DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO

RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE

GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -7.1.1.9.
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GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119735
4

2) MT TWALA 7407155405087 3) 159 KWENELE SOUTH, KATLEHONG, EKURHULENI,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION
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1) 2) MT TWALA 7407155405087 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.1.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.2.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.6.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.7.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
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INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
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ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4
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HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN7.1.1.4
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KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

7.1.1.5
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ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119739
4

2) B HADEBE 6307045362087 3) B6 AFRICAN HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, VOSLOORUS,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN

7.1.1.3.
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RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.9.
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

153



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 355

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

157



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 359

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

7.1.1.4
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OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION

STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0119746

3

2) DB MAMETSE 6212025875084 3) 8 WYNAND MARAIS STREET, NORKEM PARK,

NORKEM PARK, 1618 Tembisa Alexandra Taxi

Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -

GPEMMTATA2408(1001MK1000I910051841)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW

MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,

SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO

ALLANDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL R55 AND AT THE

ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO KYALAMI BUSINESS PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

Springs (Origin), Northcliff (Destination) - GPEMMTATA2406(1001MK1001KW10051838)Route Code not to be used/

linked to an OL. Please consult the Registrar's Office for clarity. Tel. No. (011) 833-2123/4

7.1.1.2.
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TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2403(1001MK1001KU10051837)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS:
KLIPFONTEIN VIEW, CARSTIN HOF CLINIC, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD
(R564) TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT  UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402(1001MK1000HL10051836)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ROOSEVELD ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD
UP TO ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2409(1001MK1001LA10051842)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) TURN LEFT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT
CONGRATE FREEWAY OFF RAMP INTO WILLIAM NIKOL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD
TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A1(1001SD1001NM10054706)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A2(1001SD1001NM10054707)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO 13TH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2405(1001MK1001NQ10051855)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW

7.1.1.8.
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MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE VILLAGE, TURN LEFT
INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND
MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GEORGE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD AT FIRST SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE AND U-TURN AT SECOND SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE IN FAIRMOND RETURN TO JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, CORNER
GEORGE AND LONG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI
RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119747
9

2) BW MLAMBO 5705165514083 3) 1774 MOGO STREET, OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH,
CENTURION, 0157 THUTHUKANI LONG DISTANCE
TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(THULTDA)3001(1001MM1001X010056195)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS HEIDELBURG AND OFF RAMP INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYLINGSTAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO DR.NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23 TO PERDEKOP,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRAST,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ELAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN N11,TURN LEFT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS  UTRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NQUTHU,TURN LEFT INTO R68,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY   MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VOSLLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO  M2 WEST ,TURN LEFT JOE
SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TUBRN RIGHT INTO JOE SL0VO
DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN   RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(THULDTA)3001.A1(1001N32001A010124849)3001.A1 FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT5 INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JBACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  M2 WEST,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS HEIDELBURG AND OFF RAMP INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GREYLINGSTAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN RIGHT INTO WAL6TER SISULU
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DR.NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,PROCE4ED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R23 TO PERDEKOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRAST,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ELAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN N11, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS NEW CASTLE ,TURN LEFT INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
DANHAUSER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HATTINGH SPRUIT,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R68
DUNDEE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET,DROP OFF AT DUNDEE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN R68/R33, P-ROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY   MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VOSLLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO  M2 WEST ,TURN LEFT JOE
SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEF T INTO END
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOE SL0VO
DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST, TURN   RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2.
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GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

1) AOGPGP0119757
2

2) MC NGOVENI 5908060396081 3) 2343 MUSHOPPER STREET, KAALFONTEIN,
MIDRAND, 1685 TEMBISA LONG DISTANCE TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELLISRUS TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2601(1001XD1001XE00056266)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN
M57 TURN RIGHT INTO R562,TURN LEFT INTO R21,TURN LEFT INTO N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KRANSKOP
TOLLGATE,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELLISRUS R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
R517,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELLISRUS R33  TURN RIGHT INTO R510, TURN RIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO TO FOX ODENDAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK STREET TO ELLISRUS TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), LEPOROGONG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2602(1001XD1001XF00056267)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN LEFT TO JOIN N1,
TURN LEFT INTO R519, TURN RIGHT INTO R579, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, DROP OFF AT SEROBANENG VILLAGE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R37, TURN RIGHT INTO LEROPORONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2607(1001XD1001XK00056272)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE STREET TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N1, TURN LEFT INTO R519, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF PROCEED  STRAIGHT
TO JOIN R519,TURN RIGHT INTO R579, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R579, TURN RIGHT  INTO R37, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO SEROBANENG VILLAGE DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK TO JOIN LEBOWAKGOMO TAXI RANK
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R519, TURN LEFT INTO N1
PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE
STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MBIZA STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), GIYANE TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2608(1001XD1001XL00056273)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO RTJ NAMANI ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MUNNIK STREET,JOIN R526,PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO  GIYANE MOEKETSI DROP OFF AT MAPHALLE VILLAGE  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GIYANE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2605(1001XD1001XI00056270)FROM  OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT INTO
R50,TURN LEFT TO JOIN R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTSPRUIT,PASS VERINA,TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN R33 ,PASS GROBLERSDAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO D1547
MOTETEMA ROAD DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO D4397 ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE  AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR
WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2606(1001XD1001XJ00056271)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROUTE  TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET AND   TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET DROP  OFF PROCEED

7.1.1.6.
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STRAIGHT  TO PICK ‘N PAY DROP OFF  AND TURN LEFT INTO EXCLECIA STREET  AND  TURN RIGHT INTO
INDIAN CENTRE DROP OFF AND  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PAUL KRUGER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
TO  PIETERSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO R21 TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT
TO R562,TURN LEFT TO MADIBA DRIVE  DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI
RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO MADIBA DRIVE AND JOIN R562,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH WARD DRIVE,
TURN RIGHT INTO RIVERSIDE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCORE SHOPPING CENTRE
DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO AUGUST DRIVE PROCEED AND DROP OFF AT EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK  DROP
OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BOSCH STREET AND JOIN TUINFUINTER CRESCENT ,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO  MAYIBUYE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO FREEDOM ROAD AT
PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT ON  FREEDOM ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET TURN NRIGHT INTO
NYATHI STREET INTO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE (MATSHIDING VILLAGE )TAXI RANK * (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2603(1001XD1001XG00056268)FROM  OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD  JOIN MBIZA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT INTO
R50,TURN LEFT TO JOIN R25,TURN LEFT TO JOIN R568,  PROCEED AND TO JOIN R513,TURN RIGHT INTO
ENKANGALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO R513,  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R568,
TURN RIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO R573 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
KWAGGAFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN R573, TURN RIGHT TO MOTETI TAXI
RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  TO JOIN R573 TURN LEFT INTO MATSHIDING VILLAGE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN WITH MOLOTO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO R513 AND JOIN
ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R21,TURN RIGHT INTO R562,
TURN LEFT INTO M57,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE AT  OAKMOOR STATION PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN
PRETORIA ROAD, TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH PRETORIA ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD TURN LEFT INTO GRAFT ROAD TO JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
SHARON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD PASS PRIMROSE TURN  LEFT INTO VICTORIA
STREET AND JOIN M37, TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET JOIN WATSON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN 
BACK SAME ROUTE TO JOIN M57, TURN LEFT INTO NAMANI STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MBIZA STREET TO
JOIN OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), OHRISTARD TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2604(1001XD1001XH00056269)FROM WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT INTO R50,TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R25, TURN RIGHT INTO N4  PASS WITBANK,PASS MIDDLEBURG TURN LEFT INTO R36 IN
BALFAST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  LICHTENBURG TO OHRISTARD TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO LEBOYENG VILLAGE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO OHRISTARD TAXI RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), VENDA TAXI RANK(MVUSULUDZO)* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2609(1001XD1001XM00056274)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROUTE  TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1, PASS  BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON N1, TO MAKHADO TAXI RANK DROP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524  TO THOHOYANDOU
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO
MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.9.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2610(1001XD1001XN00056275)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT
INTO R50,TURN LEFT INTO JOIN R25, TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TURN LEFT  INTO MIDDLEBURG R555, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST RAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2612(1001XD1001N110057153)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN
M57 TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO HAAM STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK

7.1.1.1
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THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119757
6

2) D VILAKAZI 6401115269080 3) 39 THITENG SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 Tembisa Alexandra Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2405(1001MK1001NQ10051855)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE VILLAGE, TURN LEFT
INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND
MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GEORGE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD AT FIRST SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE AND U-TURN AT SECOND SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE IN FAIRMOND RETURN TO JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, CORNER
GEORGE AND LONG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A2(1001SD1001NM10054707)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO 13TH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A1(1001SD1001NM10054706)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2403(1001MK1001KU10051837)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS:
KLIPFONTEIN VIEW, CARSTIN HOF CLINIC, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD
(R564) TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT  UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2409(1001MK1001LA10051842)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
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ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) TURN LEFT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT
CONGRATE FREEWAY OFF RAMP INTO WILLIAM NIKOL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD
TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

Springs (Origin), Northcliff (Destination) - GPEMMTATA2406(1001MK1001KW10051838)Route Code not to be used/
linked to an OL. Please consult the Registrar's Office for clarity. Tel. No. (011) 833-2123/4

7.1.1.6.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402(1001MK1000HL10051836)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ROOSEVELD ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD
UP TO ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2408(1001MK1000I910051841)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL R55 AND AT THE
ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO KYALAMI BUSINESS PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119767
0

2) SA MOSIEA 4908165527086 3) 39 THITENG SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 Tembisa Alexandra Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2408(1001MK1000I910051841)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL R55 AND AT THE
ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO KYALAMI BUSINESS PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402(1001MK1000HL10051836)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ROOSEVELD ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD
UP TO ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

167



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 369

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2403(1001MK1001KU10051837)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS:
KLIPFONTEIN VIEW, CARSTIN HOF CLINIC, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD
(R564) TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT  UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Springs (Origin), Northcliff (Destination) - GPEMMTATA2406(1001MK1001KW10051838)Route Code not to be used/
linked to an OL. Please consult the Registrar's Office for clarity. Tel. No. (011) 833-2123/4

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2409(1001MK1001LA10051842)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) TURN LEFT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT
CONGRATE FREEWAY OFF RAMP INTO WILLIAM NIKOL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD
TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A1(1001SD1001NM10054706)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A2(1001SD1001NM10054707)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO 13TH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2405(1001MK1001NQ10051855)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE VILLAGE, TURN LEFT
INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND
MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GEORGE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD AT FIRST SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE AND U-TURN AT SECOND SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE IN FAIRMOND RETURN TO JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, CORNER
GEORGE AND LONG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.
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1) AOGPGP0119767
5

2) SA MOSIEA 4908165527086 3) 39 THITENG SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 Tembisa Alexandra Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2405(1001MK1001NQ10051855)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE VILLAGE, TURN LEFT
INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND
MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GEORGE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD AT FIRST SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE AND U-TURN AT SECOND SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE IN FAIRMOND RETURN TO JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, CORNER
GEORGE AND LONG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A2(1001SD1001NM10054707)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO 13TH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A1(1001SD1001NM10054706)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2409(1001MK1001LA10051842)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) TURN LEFT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT
CONGRATE FREEWAY OFF RAMP INTO WILLIAM NIKOL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD
TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

Springs (Origin), Northcliff (Destination) - GPEMMTATA2406(1001MK1001KW10051838)Route Code not to be used/
linked to an OL. Please consult the Registrar's Office for clarity. Tel. No. (011) 833-2123/4

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.6.
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GPEMMTATA2403(1001MK1001KU10051837)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS:
KLIPFONTEIN VIEW, CARSTIN HOF CLINIC, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD
(R564) TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT  UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2408(1001MK1000I910051841)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL R55 AND AT THE
ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO KYALAMI BUSINESS PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402(1001MK1000HL10051836)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ROOSEVELD ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD
UP TO ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119770
2

2) ML NDIMANDE 5304020836087 3) 3331 MKHONTO STREET, THOKOZA, SPRUITVIEW,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.

171



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 373

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

173



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 375

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
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TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119771
7

2) JS DHLADHLA 5907125632084 3) 127 MDAKANE STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN

7.1.1.5.
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VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT

7.1.1.9.
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TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119634
9

2) M MKHIZE 6702085375082 3) PO BOX  2972, NQUTHU, KWAZULU NATAL, 3135
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.6.
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COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.1
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TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS

TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),7.1.1.2

4



	388	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN

7.1.1.3
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET

DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

7.1.1.3
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ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.4
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GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.5
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STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119636
4

2) MS MAKOLA 6206021034084 3) 24 LONG STREET, 5 OCTA COURT, KEMPTON
PARK, 1619 BIRCHLEIGH OAKMOOR TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804(1000J01001K000051793)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23 PROCEED AND CROSS R21, TURN LEFT AND JOIN 3RD
AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN ELM STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN BIRCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T-JUNCTION, TURN RIGHT INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED 
INTO LURIE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TURTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MBUSWENI STREET INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ACCONHOEK TAXI RANK (MPUMALANGA) (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1806(1000J01000PZ10051792)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER R25 AND R50, TURN LEFT
INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL FOURWAYS STOP
AND TURN LEFT CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  KORT
STREET INTO  BRONKHOURSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
TO  OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A4(1205LR52085Z10173347)BIRCH ACRES  MALL TAXI RANK     TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU
STR, TURN RIGHT INTO RESTSTINKWOOD STR, TURN LEFT INTO MUNII STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MUNII
STR, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK STR, JOIN TORTELDUIF STR, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH TORTELDUIF
STR, STOP STREET TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA RIVIER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIFONTEIN RD, AT
ROBOT TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT
INTO R21, PROCEED INTO N1 HIGHWAY, DRIVE PAST MOOKGOPHONG ON R101, JOIN THABO MBEKI INTO N1
UNTIL INTO GROBLER STR, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STR UNTIL INTO R527 THROUGH TO DENDRON,
BOCHUM,  ENDERMARK, KGOBOKANANG, VIVO, ALLDAYS AND RETUN.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME TO KAALFONTEIN STATION / BIRCH ACRES MALL

7.1.1.3.

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A3(1001QS52085Z10173345)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET
(POLOKWANE) TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PROCEED UNTIL THE SPLIT INTO R527, PROCEED TO
DENDRON, BOCHUM, ALLDAYS AND RETURN.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE:  SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

7.1.1.4.

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A2(1001QS52085Z10173342)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, NYL PLAZA TURN LEFT INTO MODIMOLLE, VAALWATER, TURN RIGHT INTO MELKRIVIER,
TURN LEFT INTO R518(MARKEN) TO BALTIMORE AND TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN RIGHT TO TOLWE, MOTADI,
GIDEON TAXI RANK.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.5.
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RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A1(1001QS52085Z10173341)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/N11.  DRIVE ON
N11 UNTIL GROBLER’S BRIDGE.
DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

7.1.1.6.

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608(1001QS52085Z10173338)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101, TURN LEFT INTO STERKRIVIER RD, PROCEED INTO R518 (MARKEN) TURN RIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO MAPELA, MOSESETSANE, BAKENBERG, PHAFOLA, RAOWELE, TURN LEFT INTO N11
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N11 UNTIL TURN RIGHT TO SALTLAKE OFFRAMP TO MOHLOPING, MANGKGODI,
DIEPLOOT, LETSWATA, ACHIBALD, GIDEON, WEGDRAAI, ELDORADO.  DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION.

7.1.1.7.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1803A1(1001K41000P100051794)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R23 PASS WILLOWPARK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HIGH ROAD,AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TOM JONES STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTOL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM BENONI TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LUTOL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN GREAT
NORTH ALONG THE ROUTE LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN DANN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1803(1000J01000P100051795)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R23 PASS WILLOWPARK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TOM JONES STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTOL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM BENONI TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LUTOL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN GREAT
NORTH ALONG THE ROUTE LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), BOSMAN (Daspoort) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1607A(1205LR136USR10173335)BIRCH ACRES MALL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU
STR, TURN RIGHT INTO RESTSTINKWOOD STR, TURN LEFT INTO MUNII STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MUNII
STR, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK STR, JOIN TORTELDUIF STR, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH TORTELDUIF
STR, STOP STREET TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA RIVIER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIFONTEIN RD, AT
ROBOT TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT
INTO R21, PROCEED AND JOIN  VADERWALDT STREET, PROCEED AND JOIT PRISLOO STREET OFFLOAD AND
LOAD AT ANDRIES AND BOSMAN STRRET.

7.1.1.1

ZUURFONTEIN (M18) (Kempton Park Other) (Origin), ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1607A1(1368XJ1001TH00173331)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVER

7.1.1.1
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TURN RIGHT INTO BERG RIVER TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG DROP OFF AND LOAD AND JOIN
TORTEL DUIF DRIVE TURN LEFT AND JOIN PONGOLA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EMBEREN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO DE WALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO LYDIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZUURFONTEIN (M18) (Kempton Park Other) (Origin), KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA(1606(1368XJ1001QS00173329)VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER
ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK      KAALFONTEIN RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK      FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVIER TURN  RIGHT INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT TO
P91, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO SAM MULELE PROCEED  INTO ESSELLEN
PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
KAALFONTEIN  RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1610(1001QS5001EP10171938)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET
(POLOKWANE), TURN LEFT INTO N1 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GIYANI, MALAMULELE. LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1611(1001QS50023G10171935)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET
(POLOKWANE) TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PRROCEED TO INDIAN CENTER TAXI RANK.
B. KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, TURN
LEFT INTO TO GA- MAJA/ GA-CHUENE, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BOYNE TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK THE
ROUTE

7.1.1.1

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), KEMPTON CITY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1605(1001TB1001TE00054997)FROM VILLAGE ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN ORANGE RIVER TURN RIGHT INTO BERG RIVIER TURN
RIGHT INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT INTO P91, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUT PANS BERG PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN KELVIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FESTIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KEMPTON CITY
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE  SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1607(1001TB1001TH00054575)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE
RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVER TURN RIGHT
INTO BERG RIVER TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG DROP OFF AND LOAD AND JOIN TORTEL DUIF DRIVE
TURN LEFT AND JOIN PONGOLA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EMBEREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE WALD
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO LYDIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1601(1001TB1001TC00054573)FROM VILLAGE
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN
ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BERGRIVER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NAMAKWADUIF STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KAKETOE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO STORM
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT CALEDON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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CROCODILE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TOTALDAVE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PONGOLA RIVER DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
EMBRAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN PONGOLA RIVER DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT MOOIFONTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO P91, TURN LEFT UITSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), KAALFONTEIN RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1606(1001TB1001TG00054572)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE
RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVIER TURN  RIGHT
INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT TO P91, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
SAM MULELE PROCEED  INTO ESSELLEN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,
JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KAALFONTEIN  RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VAN RIEBEECK(STATION ) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1604A1(1001TF1001TB00054571)FROM VAN RIEBEECK PARK  STATION TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN GREEN AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN RIGHT OKKERNETT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT TO RIENET
DROP OFF AND LOAD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FAMILY PICK N PAY  DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN 
BACK TO RIENET STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO P91 TURN LEFT TO BONTEBOK TURN RIGHT
TO STEGMAN STREET TURN LEFT TO ORANGE RIVIER DROP OFF AND LOAD   AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VILLAGE TAXI RANK RETURN SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

VAN RIEBEECK(STATION ) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1604(1001TF1001TB00054570)FROM VAN RIEBEECK  PARK STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SOUT PANS BERG TURN LEFT
INTO DRAKENSBERG STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WIEKUS STREET  TURN LEFT INTO BONTEBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO STERGMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVIER PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLAGE 
TAXI RANK RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602A2(1001TC1001TB00054569)FROM
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSTERHOUT STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO P91 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIRIVER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO JAMESWRIGHT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
QUEENTAS VAN DER WALT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TENKWA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOOIFONTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GETRUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LYDIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HERMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EMBRAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA RIVER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TOTALDAUIF STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN KROMBERG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BERGRIVER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VILLAGE CORNER
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGER RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NORKEM PARK SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATD TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1603(1001TD1001NH00054566)FROM NORKEM PARK
SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO JAMES STREET,  TURN
RIGHT INTO QUINTUS VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TENKWA STREET TURN LEFT MOOI
FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND  LOAD  ,TURN RIGHT INTO STRYDOM ROAD,JOIN EMBREN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO GETRUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HERNOU  STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO EMBEREN  STREET
TURN  RIGHT INTO PONGOLA ROAD , TURN RIGHT INTO TOTAL DAVE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  TO  KROMBERG 
STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO  WATER TRAPPEL STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  RIGHT INTO PIET MY
VROU TURN RIGHT INTO BAXWOOD STREET   LEFT INTO EBONY STREET TURN LEFT  INTO ISKHALI  TURN
RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU STREET  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PIET MY VROU TURN RIGHT INTO
GERANIUM STREET TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET ,PROCEED TO JOIN DE WIEKUS ROAD PROCEED TO
JOIN DUVENHUGE TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE TURN RIGHT TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON CITY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2
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BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602(1001TC1001TB00054565)FROM
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSTERHOUT STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO P91 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIRIVER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMAKWADUIF STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WATERTRAPER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PIET MEVROU STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IKIKALO STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EBONY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT BAXWOOD
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE UNTIL PIET MEVROU STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERANUIM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BERGRIVIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD PROCEED TO VILLAGE
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602A1(1001TC1001TB00054563)FROM 
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOSLOO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT OLIENHOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELGIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT  DE WIEKUS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT MEEU STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MARABU STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI 
RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANJE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BIRCHLEIGH STATION(LAY-BEY) (Origin), CORNER QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET (KEMPTON PARK)
(Destination) - GPEMMOCTS1802(1000JD1000JD00051803)FROM  BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY) LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO QUININE STREET OR BRAAMBOS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO CORNER
QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, U-TURN, PROCEED ON MONUMENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD/ TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY).

7.1.1.2

BIRCHLEIGH STATION(LAY-BEY) (Origin), CORNER QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET (KEMPTON PARK)
(Destination) - GPEMMOCTS1802A1(1000JD1000JD00051802)FROM BIRCHEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY) LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO QUININE STREET OR BRAAMBOS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO CORNER
QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, U-TURN, PROCEED ON MONUMENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT BEUKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY).

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1801A1(1000J01001K600051801)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO
VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DANN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KRAAYENBRINK INTO
KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1801(1000J01001K600051800)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK INTO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804A1(1000J01001K000051799)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN R23 PROCEED AND CROSS R21, TURN LEFT AND JOIN 3RD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELM STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN BIRCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T-JUNCTION TURN LEFT INTO ZESTFONTEIN STREET AND PROCEED TO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF
ANDTURN RIGHT INTO R51 GELDENHUIS STREET, PROCEED UNTIL FOURWAY STOP AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DURANDT STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED INTO KINGSWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MBUSWENI  STREET INTO DAVEYTON  TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BAPSFONTEIN CORNER M44 AND R50 NEXT TO BP GARAGE (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1805(1000J01000P100051798)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER M44 AND R50 NEXT TO
BP GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1807(1000J08203FF10051797)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER R25 AND R50, TURN LEFT
INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N4, PROCEED AND OFF RAMP LEFT AT WITBANK , TURN LEFT INTO EADIE STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
TALJAARD STREET PROCEED TO JOIN WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804A2(1000J01001K000051796)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50,
TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI STREET INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1607B(1205LR135KF810173337)BIRCH ACRES MALL TAXI RANK     TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU
STR, TURN LEFT INTO ISIKALI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO EBONY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TAMBOKIE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET-MY-VROU AVENUE, PROCEED TO KWARTEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25
TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND JOIN R24 WEST TO JOHANNESBURG,
PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET TO NOORD TAXI RANK AND
TURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119637
8

2) K.M MAAPOLA 6404045321088 3) 180  KOPANONG SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA,
1632 TEMBISA LONG DISTANCE TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), OHRISTARD TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2604(1001XD1001XH00056269)FROM WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT INTO R50,TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R25, TURN RIGHT INTO N4  PASS WITBANK,PASS MIDDLEBURG TURN LEFT INTO R36 IN
BALFAST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  LICHTENBURG TO OHRISTARD TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO LEBOYENG VILLAGE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO OHRISTARD TAXI RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2605(1001XD1001XI00056270)FROM  OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT INTO
R50,TURN LEFT TO JOIN R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTSPRUIT,PASS VERINA,TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN R33 ,PASS GROBLERSDAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO D1547
MOTETEMA ROAD DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO D4397 ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE  AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR
WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2606(1001XD1001XJ00056271)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROUTE  TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET AND   TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET DROP  OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT  TO PICK ‘N PAY DROP OFF  AND TURN LEFT INTO EXCLECIA STREET  AND  TURN RIGHT INTO
INDIAN CENTRE DROP OFF AND  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PAUL KRUGER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
TO  PIETERSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO R21 TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT
TO R562,TURN LEFT TO MADIBA DRIVE  DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI
RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO MADIBA DRIVE AND JOIN R562,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH WARD DRIVE,
TURN RIGHT INTO RIVERSIDE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCORE SHOPPING CENTRE
DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO AUGUST DRIVE PROCEED AND DROP OFF AT EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK  DROP
OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BOSCH STREET AND JOIN TUINFUINTER CRESCENT ,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO  MAYIBUYE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO FREEDOM ROAD AT
PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT ON  FREEDOM ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET TURN NRIGHT INTO
NYATHI STREET INTO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2607(1001XD1001XK00056272)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE STREET TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N1, TURN LEFT INTO R519, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF PROCEED  STRAIGHT
TO JOIN R519,TURN RIGHT INTO R579, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R579, TURN RIGHT  INTO R37, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO SEROBANENG VILLAGE DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK TO JOIN LEBOWAKGOMO TAXI RANK
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R519, TURN LEFT INTO N1
PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE
STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MBIZA STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), GIYANE TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2608(1001XD1001XL00056273)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO RTJ NAMANI ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MUNNIK STREET,JOIN R526,PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO  GIYANE MOEKETSI DROP OFF AT MAPHALLE VILLAGE  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GIYANE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), VENDA TAXI RANK(MVUSULUDZO)* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2609(1001XD1001XM00056274)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROUTE  TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1, PASS  BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON N1, TO MAKHADO TAXI RANK DROP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524  TO THOHOYANDOU
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO
MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2610(1001XD1001XN00056275)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT
INTO R50,TURN LEFT INTO JOIN R25, TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TURN LEFT  INTO MIDDLEBURG R555, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST RAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BOCHUM TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2611(1001XD1001XO00056276)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO RTJ NAMANI ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROUTE  TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE

7.1.1.8.
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN WITKLIP STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN R521 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DENDRON AND TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO BOCHUM TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), LEPOROGONG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2602(1001XD1001XF00056267)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN LEFT TO JOIN N1,
TURN LEFT INTO R519, TURN RIGHT INTO R579, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, DROP OFF AT SEROBANENG VILLAGE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R37, TURN RIGHT INTO LEROPORONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE (MATSHIDING VILLAGE )TAXI RANK * (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2603(1001XD1001XG00056268)FROM  OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD  JOIN MBIZA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT INTO
R50,TURN LEFT TO JOIN R25,TURN LEFT TO JOIN R568,  PROCEED AND TO JOIN R513,TURN RIGHT INTO
ENKANGALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO R513,  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R568,
TURN RIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO R573 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
KWAGGAFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN R573, TURN RIGHT TO MOTETI TAXI
RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  TO JOIN R573 TURN LEFT INTO MATSHIDING VILLAGE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN WITH MOLOTO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO R513 AND JOIN
ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R21,TURN RIGHT INTO R562,
TURN LEFT INTO M57,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE AT  OAKMOOR STATION PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN
PRETORIA ROAD, TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH PRETORIA ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD TURN LEFT INTO GRAFT ROAD TO JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
SHARON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD PASS PRIMROSE TURN  LEFT INTO VICTORIA
STREET AND JOIN M37, TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET JOIN WATSON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN 
BACK SAME ROUTE TO JOIN M57, TURN LEFT INTO NAMANI STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MBIZA STREET TO
JOIN OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELLISRUS TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2601(1001XD1001XE00056266)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN
M57 TURN RIGHT INTO R562,TURN LEFT INTO R21,TURN LEFT INTO N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KRANSKOP
TOLLGATE,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELLISRUS R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
R517,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELLISRUS R33  TURN RIGHT INTO R510, TURN RIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO TO FOX ODENDAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK STREET TO ELLISRUS TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2612(1001XD1001N110057153)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN
M57 TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO HAAM STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119646
3

2) M J TAU 5501175610080 3) 207 TSEPO SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.1.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.1

20



	404	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)

CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA

TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT

INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED

TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN

LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET

TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA

(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:

FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET

TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN

VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL

AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT

INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO

ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT

INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
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REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
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ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
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INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119647
6

2) SIPHO SOLOMON NDIMA
6705225330081

3) 4 CLEMATIS AVENUE, ALBERTON, ALBERTON,
1450 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
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TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.
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ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.2
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LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119648
3

2) TJ MAGUBANE 7411285390086 3) 2114 ZONE 4, ZONKIZIZWE, KATLEHONG, 1832
ZONKIZIZWE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER CELTIS STREET AND  PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY
HALL (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3302A1(1001OT1001V400055873)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  PALMRIDGE ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.1.
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RIGHT INTO CORNER CELTIS STREET AND PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY HALL DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3303(1001OT1001OV00055874)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3303A1(1001OT1001OV00055875)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPAS DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP ODD AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3315 A1(1001V61001N300055935)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO M7,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELISPARK ROAD  M35,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTRO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM  THE RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG
ROAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), DUDUZA
TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3316(1001V61001V800055936)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NAMHLANJE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R550,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO NALALETSAP STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MINORA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND
SONTONGA STREET.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL R550,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPLAAS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7 DROP OFF,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA
STREET.

7.1.1.5.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KWESINI
STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO HOSTEL (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3317(1001V61001V700055937)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
M7, TURN RIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO
STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWESINI STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KWESINI
STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO HOSTEL (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3317A1(1001V61001V700055938)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
M7,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO A SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LET INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWESINI STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KWESINI
STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO HOSTEL (Destination) -

7.1.1.8.
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GPEMM(ZOTA)3317A2(1001V61001V700055939)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MQANDANE STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO UBUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KWESINI STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3318(1001V61001P200055940)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MQANDANE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO UBUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT OR RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK AME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3319(1001V61001L500055941)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
M7,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO A SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LET INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO KWANELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3319A1(1001V61001L500055942)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
M7, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), ESIHLAHLENI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (THOKOZA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3301(1001OT1001V300055871)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO BOSWORTH ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO ESIHLAHLENI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER CELTIS STREET AND  PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY
HALL (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3302(1001OT1001V400055872)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RGHT INTO NAMHLANJE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN CELTIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CORNER CELTIS STREET AND
PALMRIDGE ROAD OPPOSITE COMMUNITY HALL DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3303A2(1001OT1001OV00055877)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO T.J. TSHWANE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAS ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), OPPOSITE KLIPRIVIER STATION (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3304(1001OT1001V500055878)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OPPOSITE KLIPRIVIER STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3305(1001OT1001IW10055879)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  VEREENIGING ROAD R59,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VEREENIGING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3315(1001V61001N300055934)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO M7,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM  THE RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3306(1001OT1001L500055898)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MUNICIPALITY AREA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3305A1(1001OT1001IW10055899)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MORRIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHAN LE ROUX DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VEREENIGING ROAD R59,OFF RAMP INTO
JOHANNESBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARKET 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZNKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3306A1(1001OT1001L500055902)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3308(1001OT1001N300055903)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R103/ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M35 GERMISTON/HEIDELBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSPARK M35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD M53 DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE T0
ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3309(1001OT1001OZ10055904)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M7/KLIPRIVIER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VEREENIGING ROAD R59, OFF RAMP INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RGHT
INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VLLAGE
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3310(1001V61001OV00055905)FROM TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO M7,TURN LEFT  INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO M.C. BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOSLOORUS TRANFER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3310A1(1001V61001OV00055906)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO SONTONGA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3311(1001V61001OI10055907)FROM TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MQANDANE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NAMHLANJE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD R103,TURN RIGHT INTO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LEEUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MARAIS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBEG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3312(1001V610002J10055908)FROM TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R550, AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHN LE ROUX
STREET, INTO MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(ZOTA)3313(1001V61001IW10055917)FROM
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R550, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R59, OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3313A1(1001V61001IW10055918)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R550,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MORRIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD R59,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANNESBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(CORNER MQANDANE & SONTONGA STREET (Origin), KLIPRIVIER
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED OPPOSITE KLIPRIVIER STATION (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZOTA)3314(1001V610006N10055919)FROM TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER
MQANDANE STREET AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
R550, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD
VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSIETSI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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1) AOGPGP0119651
1

2) MS MAHLABA 5908115607086 3) PLOT 160, JAMESON PARK, NIGEL, 1490 Nigel Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin) - GPEMM(NTA)1706(1001O911004810058408)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EUFEES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO R550
BALFOUR ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DEVON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO KAFFERSPRUIT ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DEVON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701(1001O61001O700051896)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBURG
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, IN
RETURN TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
GOODS ROAD, RETURN  BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A1(1001O81001O700051897)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBURG
AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, IN
RETURN TURN LEFT INTO STATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN  LEFT INTO
GOODS ROAD, RETURN  BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A2(1001O61001O700051898)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD R554, PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY ROAD STRAIGHT INTO
CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK INTO ELSBURG AND TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD R23
TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO WORDWORTH STREET STRAIGHT INTO CARNICAL MALL
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ATHLONE AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN HENDRICK POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO STATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1701A3(1001O81001O700051899)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET PROCEED UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO
SONNESTRAAL ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFOTEIN
ROAD M45 ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWATSADUZA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON VLAKFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO 12 AVENUE
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT ERGO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD R554, PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTURY ROAD STRAIGHT INTO
CARNICAL CITY DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK INTO ELSBURG AND TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD R23
TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO WORDWORTH STREET STRAIGHT INTO CARNICAL MALL
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO AIRPORT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ATHLONE AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN HENDRICK POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO STATION STREET TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.
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DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702(1001O61001O900051900)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702A1(1001O81001O900051901)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MANDELA STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LETSAPA STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUDUZA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1702A2(1001O81001O900051902)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD, AT THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO LEKOPE
STREET PROCEED AND JOIN  R550 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL TOWN ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHERN ROAD TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERKROON INDUSTRIAL SITE MARIE (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1703(1001O61001OA00051903)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN WEGENER ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN VERSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL SITE AREA DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
NIGEL MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1703A(1001O81001OB00051904)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO LETSAPA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN WEGENER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN VERSTERSKROON
INDUSTRIAL SITE AREA DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1707(1001O81205B000051911)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT SONNERSTRAAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON
ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MC BOTHA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN THUSONG STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN KHOTSO STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KATLEHONG
KAPTA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1707A1(1001O81205B000051914)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT SONNERSTRAAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON
ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MC BOTHA STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOTONGA ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT HOSPITAL ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KATLEHONG KAPTA
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1708(1001O91001K900051918)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL-SPRINGS ROAD R51 PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO NUFFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND JOIN 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS MAIN
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.  IN RETURN TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN ERMELO ROAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1708A1(1001O91001K900051919)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL-SPRINGS ROAD R51, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD SOUTH DUNNOTTAR DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON NIGEL ROAD SOUTH ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN 2ND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), SHARON PARK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1709(1001O61001OC00051920)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONNERSTRAAL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNNOTTAR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN INTO
NIGEL ROAD STRAIGHT INTO SHARON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), SHARON PARK TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMNTA1710(1001O81001OC00051921)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NDUDULA STREET, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SONNERSTRAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNNOTTAR TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN INTO NIGEL ROAD STRAIGHT INTO SHARON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1711(1001O61001OD00051922)FROM DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN
BACK INTO VESAGIE ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1712(1001O81001OD00051923)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LETSAPA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DUDUZA ROAD , PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO NIGEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK INTO VESAGIE
ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL SITE
(Destination) - GPEMMNTA1712A1(1001O81001OD00051924)FROM DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MANDELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
LEKOPE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VISAGIE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BICKLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO JOHNSON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,  RETURN BACK INTO VESAGIE ROAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1713(1001O91000O310051925)FROM NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS NIGEL ROAD R42, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
DAVIDS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL – SPRINGS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ACKERMAN
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSTERSKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMNTA1715(1000OW1205R000051926)FROM ALRA PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
GAZEELLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO NIGEL VORSTERKROON INDUSTRIAL AREA MARIEVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1716(1000OW1001O900051927)FROM ALRA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GAZEELLE
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ALRA PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIUSTAD INDUSTRIAL AREA (NIGEL STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMNTA1717(1000OW1001OE00051928)FROM ALRA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GAZEELLE
DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBRA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BALFOUR ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NORTHERN ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO STATION ROAD
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIUSSTAD INDUSTRIAL AREA TURN LEFT INTO BICKLEY ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN KARIBA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHNSON DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALRA PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Standerton (Destination) - GPEMMNTA1705(1001O98100JS10051929)FROM NIGEL
MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EEUFES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO R550 BALFOUR ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN R51, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
GREYLINGSTAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO NIGEL MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119652
3

2) J MAHLANGU 6602165469088 3) 5 KROKODIL STREET, NORKEM PARK EXT 4,
KEMPTON PARK, 1618 KEMPTON PARK TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi7.1.1.4.
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Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

7.1.1.1
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MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK

7.1.1.1
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MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

7.1.1.2
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GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL

AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT

INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO

ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT

INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)

CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA

TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT

INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED

TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN

LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET

TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA

(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:

FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET

TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN

7.1.1.2
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VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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1) AOGPGP0119652
5

2) AM BUTHELEZI 6203215286083 3) 159 MELODY CENTER MEYER STREET, SUIT NO
601 6FLOOR, GERMISTON, 1401 ZAMOKUHLE
LONG DISTANCE TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2917(1001N320018A10178293)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN 
RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD 
JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3 ,TURN 
LEFT TO UMLAZI ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN 
LEFT INTO N2 SOUTH  PROCEED  PORTSHEPSTON, 
TURN LEFT INTO BEZLY STREET PROCEED AND 
ENTER PORTSHEPSTONE MAIN TAXI RANK.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2916(1001N320019H10178295)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN 
RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD 
JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP  TO N3, 
OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R23 
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTOJOUBERT STREET
 PROCEED TO LAINGSNEK STREET  PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD TURN LEFT 
INTO R34, TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCEED AND 
PASS VRYHEID, TURN LEFT INTO R69 TURN 
RIGHT INTO NONGOMA ROAD PROCEED AND 
PASS VRYHEID,TURN LEFT INTO R69, TURN 
RIGHT INTO NONGOMA ROAD PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND ENTER NONGOMA MAIN TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2905A1-INP(1001MM20018410178297)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN
RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH
WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3 TO DURBAN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURBAN,TURN LEFT INTO ALICE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MNGENI ROAD,ENTER DURBAN
STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Volksrust (Volksrust) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2908(1001N38202BV10178300)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO
HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND
OFFRAMP TO N3,PROCEED AND JOIN R23,TURN INTO PINAAR STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOUISTRICHART STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER  VOLKRUST MAIN TAXI
RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2909(1001N320018310178302)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO
HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND
OFFRAMP TO N3,TO PIETRMARIZBURG,PROCEED TO PIETERMARITZBURG, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIETERMARITZBURG
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 48 CHURCH STREET,ENTER PIETERMARMARITZBURG MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2910(1001MM20018Z10178303)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO
HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND
OFFRAMP TO N3,TURN LEFT INTO R23 IN 
HEIDLEBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DAN MINAAR STREET, TURN 

7.1.1.6.
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RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,PROCEED INTO NEWCASTLE TOWN,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MURICHSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED  AND ENTER NEWCASTLE SIZWE
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK
CITY MAIN TAXI RANK

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ladysmith Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2911(1001MM2001A210178306)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET 
TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD STREET,TURN
RIHT INTO DEVILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT 
INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT IN BREE
STREET,TURN RIGHT LEFT IN TO END 
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKY STREET 
,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE, 
TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO 
N3,  PROCEED WITH N3, TURN LEFT INTO 
ILLING ROAD , PROCEED TO LADYSMITH
TOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
 SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLATION STREET 
TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO
 JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO REFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND 
OFFRAMP TO N3, TURN LEFT INTO ILLING ROAD,PROCEED TO LADYSMITH TOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT
LADYSMITH SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2912(1001MM2001A410178308)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET
 TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO
JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND 
OFFRAMP  TO N3, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT
 INTO R23 HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT 
INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED TO LAINGSNEK 
STREET PROCEED ASTRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST
 ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R34,TURN LEFT INTO
 R33,PROCEED AND ENTER VRYHEID MAIN TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Vrede (Vrede) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2915(1001MM7203CH10178310)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN
RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD
 JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3,
 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 VILLIEARS,
 TURN INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT 
INTO R543,TURN RIGHT INTO VREDE MAIN 
TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME 
ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Balfour (Balfour) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3206INP(1001MM8203DA10195401)FROM GERMISTON MIAN TAXI RANK, LOAD, , PROCEED
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED TO BALFOUR MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.  DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Warwick Avenue) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3205INP(1001MM20019810195403)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND JOIN N3,PASS HEIDELBURG,
PASS VILLIERS, PASS WARDEN, PASS HARRYSMITH, OFFRAMP INTO R103, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HARYSMITH ROAD, AND TURN LEFT INTO POORT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALEXANDER
STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYELL STREET, INTO LADYSMITH MAIN  TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO SHORT STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N11/R103  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS COLENZO

7.1.1.1
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,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R74,AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARDING STREET
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDER STREET INTO ESCOURT MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF, JOIN ALEXANDER 
AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HARDING STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO RORNES STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN
N3, AND PASS MOOI RIVER,AND OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
EAST STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, INTO PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT  INTO PINE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PETER KERKHHOOFF STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSHOF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ENGLAND STREET, AND TURN RIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF
RAMP AND JOIN RICHMOND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD MAIN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDERSON STREET INTO PINE TOWN TAXI  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
OLD MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN N3, OFF RAMP AT BEREA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALICE
STREET, INTO DURBAN MARKET TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Standerton (Standerton) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3203INP(1001MM8203DN10195404)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED TO
STANDERTON AND ENTER THE STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MONDLO MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3202,INP(1001MM1001WK10195409)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED AND
PASS STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
PASS CHARLESTOWN, PROCEED AND JOIN N11, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED TO
UITRECHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANDROST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  VRYHEID OK 6TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, AND TURN LEFT INTO OOS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
R34, INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH P258 ROAD TO MVUNYANE TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MONDLO MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3202A(1001MM1001WK10195463)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED AND
PASS STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
PASS CHARLESTOWN, PROCEED AND JOIN N11, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED TO
UITRECHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANDROST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  VRYHEID OK 6TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, AND TURN LEFT INTO OOS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R34, INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO P258 ROAD TO MVUNYANE TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND
PROCEED TO LEZA HOSPITAL LUNDI TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN TO MONDLO TAXI RANK, LOAD
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEMEL ZAMANI MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) - GPEMM(ZALDTA)
3207(1001MM1001WP10195407)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,  PROCEED INTO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN JACK STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED ON N3 AND OFFRAMP LEFT
INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, TURN RIGHT INTO
R34, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT EEUFEES STREET, ENTER INTO
VILLIARS TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED STRAGHT TO MEMEL ZAMANI TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3201INP(1001MM20018Z10195406)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT   STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO CHARLESTOWN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO N11, PROCEED AND JOIN
ALLEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER THE NEWCASTLE MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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1) AOGPGP0119652

7

2) JAIME ARMANDO MANJATE

7302245862183

3) 842 HOSPITAL VIEW, TEMBISA, EKURHULENI, 1632

KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL

AVENUE

                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY

                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY

                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO

CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI

RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.

B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN

RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK

TAXI RANK AND 

RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

7.1.1.7.
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STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
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POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.2

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
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TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119652
9

2) AS MAZUBUKO 7302075847080 3) 15357 UMOYA STREET, THULANI SEC, IVORY
PARK, 1693 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE7.1.1.1
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VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3
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1) AOGPGP0119657
1

2) IGNATIUS SOLOMON BONGANI
DLAMINI 7201205606087

3) 7029 MOTLOUNG SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1432 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD

7.1.1.7.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

7.1.1.1
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ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE

7.1.1.2
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FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.2

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
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STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3
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Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)

FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

7.1.1.5
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119662
4

2) T J VILAKAZI 7308215351081 3) 501 TLAMATLA SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS

7.1.1.1
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ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
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KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
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JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119665
3

2) A.V DUBE 7003255365089 3) 907 MOLELEKI SECTION, P.O. KATHLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

7.1.1.2.
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.6.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.7.
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INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1
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(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.2

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

7.1.1.3
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BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
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ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.5

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA

7.1.1.5
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STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.6

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119665
7

2) A.V DUBE 7003255365089 3) 907 MOLELEKI SECTION, P.O. KATHLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER

7.1.1.5.
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STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

7.1.1.4
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NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
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RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
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OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119672
8

2) MA MABOKO 5007215352089 3) 365 MORITING SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 BIRCHLEIGH OAKMOOR TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ACCONHOEK TAXI RANK (MPUMALANGA) (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1806(1000J01000PZ10051792)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER R25 AND R50, TURN LEFT
INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL FOURWAYS STOP
AND TURN LEFT CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  KORT
STREET INTO  BRONKHOURSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
TO  OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.
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OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804(1000J01001K000051793)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23 PROCEED AND CROSS R21, TURN LEFT AND JOIN 3RD
AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN ELM STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN BIRCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T-JUNCTION, TURN RIGHT INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED 
INTO LURIE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TURTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MBUSWENI STREET INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1803A1(1001K41000P100051794)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R23 PASS WILLOWPARK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HIGH ROAD,AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TOM JONES STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTOL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM BENONI TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LUTOL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN GREAT
NORTH ALONG THE ROUTE LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN DANN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1803(1000J01000P100051795)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R23 PASS WILLOWPARK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TOM JONES STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTOL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM BENONI TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LUTOL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN GREAT
NORTH ALONG THE ROUTE LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4.

NORKEM PARK SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATD TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1603(1001TD1001NH00054566)FROM NORKEM PARK
SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO JAMES STREET,  TURN
RIGHT INTO QUINTUS VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TENKWA STREET TURN LEFT MOOI
FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND  LOAD  ,TURN RIGHT INTO STRYDOM ROAD,JOIN EMBREN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO GETRUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HERNOU  STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO EMBEREN  STREET
TURN  RIGHT INTO PONGOLA ROAD , TURN RIGHT INTO TOTAL DAVE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  TO  KROMBERG 
STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO  WATER TRAPPEL STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  RIGHT INTO PIET MY
VROU TURN RIGHT INTO BAXWOOD STREET   LEFT INTO EBONY STREET TURN LEFT  INTO ISKHALI  TURN
RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU STREET  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PIET MY VROU TURN RIGHT INTO
GERANIUM STREET TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET ,PROCEED TO JOIN DE WIEKUS ROAD PROCEED TO
JOIN DUVENHUGE TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE TURN RIGHT TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON CITY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602A2(1001TC1001TB00054569)FROM
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSTERHOUT STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO P91 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIRIVER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO JAMESWRIGHT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
QUEENTAS VAN DER WALT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TENKWA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOOIFONTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GETRUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LYDIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HERMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EMBRAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA RIVER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TOTALDAUIF STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN KROMBERG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BERGRIVER STREET DROP OFF

7.1.1.6.
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AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VILLAGE CORNER
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGER RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK.

VAN RIEBEECK(STATION ) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1604(1001TF1001TB00054570)FROM VAN RIEBEECK  PARK STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SOUT PANS BERG TURN LEFT
INTO DRAKENSBERG STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WIEKUS STREET  TURN LEFT INTO BONTEBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO STERGMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVIER PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLAGE 
TAXI RANK RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.7.

VAN RIEBEECK(STATION ) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1604A1(1001TF1001TB00054571)FROM VAN RIEBEECK PARK  STATION TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN GREEN AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN RIGHT OKKERNETT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT TO RIENET
DROP OFF AND LOAD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FAMILY PICK N PAY  DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN 
BACK TO RIENET STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO P91 TURN LEFT TO BONTEBOK TURN RIGHT
TO STEGMAN STREET TURN LEFT TO ORANGE RIVIER DROP OFF AND LOAD   AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VILLAGE TAXI RANK RETURN SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.8.

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1607(1001TB1001TH00054575)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE
RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVER TURN RIGHT
INTO BERG RIVER TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG DROP OFF AND LOAD AND JOIN TORTEL DUIF DRIVE
TURN LEFT AND JOIN PONGOLA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EMBEREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE WALD
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO LYDIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), KAALFONTEIN RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1606(1001TB1001TG00054572)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE
RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVIER TURN  RIGHT
INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT TO P91, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
SAM MULELE PROCEED  INTO ESSELLEN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,
JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KAALFONTEIN  RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A2(1001QS52085Z10173342)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, NYL PLAZA TURN LEFT INTO MODIMOLLE, VAALWATER, TURN RIGHT INTO MELKRIVIER,
TURN LEFT INTO R518(MARKEN) TO BALTIMORE AND TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN RIGHT TO TOLWE, MOTADI,
GIDEON TAXI RANK.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

7.1.1.1

ZUURFONTEIN (M18) (Kempton Park Other) (Origin), KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA(1606(1368XJ1001QS00173329)VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER
ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK      KAALFONTEIN RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK      FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVIER TURN  RIGHT INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT TO
P91, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO SAM MULELE PROCEED  INTO ESSELLEN
PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
KAALFONTEIN  RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZUURFONTEIN (M18) (Kempton Park Other) (Origin), ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1607A1(1368XJ1001TH00173331)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVER

7.1.1.1
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TURN RIGHT INTO BERG RIVER TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG DROP OFF AND LOAD AND JOIN
TORTEL DUIF DRIVE TURN LEFT AND JOIN PONGOLA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EMBEREN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO DE WALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO LYDIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), BOSMAN (Daspoort) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1607A(1205LR136USR10173335)BIRCH ACRES MALL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU
STR, TURN RIGHT INTO RESTSTINKWOOD STR, TURN LEFT INTO MUNII STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MUNII
STR, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK STR, JOIN TORTELDUIF STR, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH TORTELDUIF
STR, STOP STREET TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA RIVIER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIFONTEIN RD, AT
ROBOT TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT
INTO R21, PROCEED AND JOIN  VADERWALDT STREET, PROCEED AND JOIT PRISLOO STREET OFFLOAD AND
LOAD AT ANDRIES AND BOSMAN STRRET.

7.1.1.1

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A3(1001QS52085Z10173345)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET
(POLOKWANE) TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PROCEED UNTIL THE SPLIT INTO R527, PROCEED TO
DENDRON, BOCHUM, ALLDAYS AND RETURN.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE:  SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BAPSFONTEIN CORNER M44 AND R50 NEXT TO BP GARAGE (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1805(1000J01000P100051798)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER M44 AND R50 NEXT TO
BP GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1807(1000J08203FF10051797)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER R25 AND R50, TURN LEFT
INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N4, PROCEED AND OFF RAMP LEFT AT WITBANK , TURN LEFT INTO EADIE STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
TALJAARD STREET PROCEED TO JOIN WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804A2(1000J01001K000051796)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50,
TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI STREET INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804A1(1000J01001K000051799)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN R23 PROCEED AND CROSS R21, TURN LEFT AND JOIN 3RD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELM STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN BIRCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T-JUNCTION TURN LEFT INTO ZESTFONTEIN STREET AND PROCEED TO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF
ANDTURN RIGHT INTO R51 GELDENHUIS STREET, PROCEED UNTIL FOURWAY STOP AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DURANDT STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED INTO KINGSWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MBUSWENI  STREET INTO DAVEYTON  TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1801(1000J01001K600051800)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK INTO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMOCTS1801A1(1000J01001K600051801)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO
VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DANN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KRAAYENBRINK INTO
KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST
TAXI RANK.

BIRCHLEIGH STATION(LAY-BEY) (Origin), CORNER QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET (KEMPTON PARK)
(Destination) - GPEMMOCTS1802A1(1000JD1000JD00051802)FROM BIRCHEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY) LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO QUININE STREET OR BRAAMBOS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO CORNER
QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, U-TURN, PROCEED ON MONUMENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT BEUKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY).

7.1.1.2

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1601(1001TB1001TC00054573)FROM VILLAGE
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN
ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BERGRIVER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NAMAKWADUIF STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KAKETOE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO STORM
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT CALEDON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
CROCODILE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TOTALDAVE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PONGOLA RIVER DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
EMBRAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN PONGOLA RIVER DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT MOOIFONTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO P91, TURN LEFT UITSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BIRCHLEIGH STATION(LAY-BEY) (Origin), CORNER QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET (KEMPTON PARK)
(Destination) - GPEMMOCTS1802(1000JD1000JD00051803)FROM  BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY) LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO QUININE STREET OR BRAAMBOS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO CORNER
QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, U-TURN, PROCEED ON MONUMENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD/ TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY).

7.1.1.2

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602A1(1001TC1001TB00054563)FROM 
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOSLOO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT OLIENHOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELGIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT  DE WIEKUS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT MEEU STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MARABU STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI 
RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANJE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602(1001TC1001TB00054565)FROM
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSTERHOUT STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO P91 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIRIVER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMAKWADUIF STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WATERTRAPER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PIET MEVROU STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IKIKALO STREET DROP OFF

7.1.1.2
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AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EBONY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT BAXWOOD
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE UNTIL PIET MEVROU STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERANUIM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BERGRIVIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD PROCEED TO VILLAGE
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A4(1205LR52085Z10173347)BIRCH ACRES  MALL TAXI RANK     TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU
STR, TURN RIGHT INTO RESTSTINKWOOD STR, TURN LEFT INTO MUNII STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MUNII
STR, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK STR, JOIN TORTELDUIF STR, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH TORTELDUIF
STR, STOP STREET TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA RIVIER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIFONTEIN RD, AT
ROBOT TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT
INTO R21, PROCEED INTO N1 HIGHWAY, DRIVE PAST MOOKGOPHONG ON R101, JOIN THABO MBEKI INTO N1
UNTIL INTO GROBLER STR, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STR UNTIL INTO R527 THROUGH TO DENDRON,
BOCHUM,  ENDERMARK, KGOBOKANANG, VIVO, ALLDAYS AND RETUN.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME TO KAALFONTEIN STATION / BIRCH ACRES MALL

7.1.1.2

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1607B(1205LR135KF810173337)BIRCH ACRES MALL TAXI RANK     TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU
STR, TURN LEFT INTO ISIKALI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO EBONY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TAMBOKIE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET-MY-VROU AVENUE, PROCEED TO KWARTEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25
TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND JOIN R24 WEST TO JOHANNESBURG,
PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET TO NOORD TAXI RANK AND
TURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608(1001QS52085Z10173338)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101, TURN LEFT INTO STERKRIVIER RD, PROCEED INTO R518 (MARKEN) TURN RIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO MAPELA, MOSESETSANE, BAKENBERG, PHAFOLA, RAOWELE, TURN LEFT INTO N11
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N11 UNTIL TURN RIGHT TO SALTLAKE OFFRAMP TO MOHLOPING, MANGKGODI,
DIEPLOOT, LETSWATA, ACHIBALD, GIDEON, WEGDRAAI, ELDORADO.  DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION.

7.1.1.2

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A1(1001QS52085Z10173341)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/N11.  DRIVE ON
N11 UNTIL GROBLER’S BRIDGE.
DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

7.1.1.3

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), KEMPTON CITY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1605(1001TB1001TE00054997)FROM VILLAGE ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN ORANGE RIVER TURN RIGHT INTO BERG RIVIER TURN
RIGHT INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT INTO P91, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUT PANS BERG PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN KELVIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FESTIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KEMPTON CITY
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE  SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1611(1001QS50023G10171935)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET
(POLOKWANE) TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PRROCEED TO INDIAN CENTER TAXI RANK.
B. KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN

7.1.1.3
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RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, TURN
LEFT INTO TO GA- MAJA/ GA-CHUENE, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BOYNE TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK THE
ROUTE

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1610(1001QS5001EP10171938)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET
(POLOKWANE), TURN LEFT INTO N1 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GIYANI, MALAMULELE. LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119673
0

2) MA MABOKO 5007215352089 3) 365 MORITING SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 BIRCHLEIGH OAKMOOR TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), ACCONHOEK TAXI RANK (MPUMALANGA) (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1806(1000J01000PZ10051792)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER R25 AND R50, TURN LEFT
INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL FOURWAYS STOP
AND TURN LEFT CHURCH STREET TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM  PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO  KORT
STREET INTO  BRONKHOURSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
TO  OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804(1000J01001K000051793)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23 PROCEED AND CROSS R21, TURN LEFT AND JOIN 3RD
AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN ELM STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN BIRCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T-JUNCTION, TURN RIGHT INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R51, TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED 
INTO LURIE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TURTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MBUSWENI STREET INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1803A1(1001K41000P100051794)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R23 PASS WILLOWPARK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HIGH ROAD,AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TOM JONES STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTOL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BENONI TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM BENONI TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LUTOL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN GREAT
NORTH ALONG THE ROUTE LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN DANN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1803(1000J01000P100051795)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R23 PASS WILLOWPARK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL TOM JONES STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTOL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.
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IN RETURN: FROM BENONI TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LUTOL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN GREAT
NORTH ALONG THE ROUTE LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK. 

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804A2(1000J01001K000051796)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25, PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50,
TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI STREET INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1807(1000J08203FF10051797)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER R25 AND R50, TURN LEFT
INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N4, PROCEED AND OFF RAMP LEFT AT WITBANK , TURN LEFT INTO EADIE STREET , TURN RIGHT INTO
TALJAARD STREET PROCEED TO JOIN WITBANK MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), BAPSFONTEIN CORNER M44 AND R50 NEXT TO BP GARAGE (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1805(1000J01000P100051798)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO R50
ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED UNTIL BAPSFONTEIN CORNER M44 AND R50 NEXT TO
BP GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1804A1(1000J01001K000051799)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN R23 PROCEED AND CROSS R21, TURN LEFT AND JOIN 3RD AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELM STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN BIRCH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL
T-JUNCTION TURN LEFT INTO ZESTFONTEIN STREET AND PROCEED TO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF
ANDTURN RIGHT INTO R51 GELDENHUIS STREET, PROCEED UNTIL FOURWAY STOP AND TURN RIGHT INTO
DURANDT STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED INTO KINGSWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MBUSWENI  STREET INTO DAVEYTON  TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1801(1000J01001K600051800)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK INTO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMOCTS1801A1(1000J01001K600051801)FROM OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO
VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DANN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KRAAYENBRINK INTO
KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR EAST
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BIRCHLEIGH STATION(LAY-BEY) (Origin), CORNER QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET (KEMPTON PARK)
(Destination) - GPEMMOCTS1802A1(1000JD1000JD00051802)FROM BIRCHEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY) LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO QUININE STREET OR BRAAMBOS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO CORNER
QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, U-TURN, PROCEED ON MONUMENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT BEUKES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY).

7.1.1.1

BIRCHLEIGH STATION(LAY-BEY) (Origin), CORNER QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET (KEMPTON PARK)
(Destination) - GPEMMOCTS1802(1000JD1000JD00051803)FROM  BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY) LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND  TURN RIGHT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO QUININE STREET OR BRAAMBOS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO CORNER
QUININE STREET & MONUMENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, U-TURN, PROCEED ON MONUMENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD/ TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BIRCHLEIGH STATION (LAY-BEY).

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602A1(1001TC1001TB00054563)FROM 
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOSLOO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT OLIENHOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELGIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT AT  DE WIEKUS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT MEEU STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MARABU STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI 
RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANJE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VAN RIEBEECK(STATION ) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1604(1001TF1001TB00054570)FROM VAN RIEBEECK  PARK STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SOUT PANS BERG TURN LEFT
INTO DRAKENSBERG STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WIEKUS STREET  TURN LEFT INTO BONTEBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO STERGMAN STREET TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVIER PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLAGE 
TAXI RANK RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

VAN RIEBEECK(STATION ) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1604A1(1001TF1001TB00054571)FROM VAN RIEBEECK PARK  STATION TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PANORAMA ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN GREEN AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN RIGHT OKKERNETT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT TO RIENET
DROP OFF AND LOAD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO FAMILY PICK N PAY  DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN 
BACK TO RIENET STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO P91 TURN LEFT TO BONTEBOK TURN RIGHT
TO STEGMAN STREET TURN LEFT TO ORANGE RIVIER DROP OFF AND LOAD   AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VILLAGE TAXI RANK RETURN SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), KAALFONTEIN RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1606(1001TB1001TG00054572)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE
RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVIER TURN  RIGHT
INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT TO P91, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
SAM MULELE PROCEED  INTO ESSELLEN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,
JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KAALFONTEIN  RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1601(1001TB1001TC00054573)FROM VILLAGE
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN
ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BERGRIVER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO NAMAKWADUIF STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KAKETOE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO STORM
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT CALEDON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
CROCODILE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TOTALDAVE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PONGOLA RIVER DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
EMBRAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN PONGOLA RIVER DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT MOOIFONTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO P91, TURN LEFT UITSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.1
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(Origin), ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1607(1001TB1001TH00054575)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE
RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVER TURN RIGHT
INTO BERG RIVER TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG DROP OFF AND LOAD AND JOIN TORTEL DUIF DRIVE
TURN LEFT AND JOIN PONGOLA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EMBEREN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DE WALD
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO LYDIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Origin), KEMPTON CITY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1605(1001TB1001TE00054997)FROM VILLAGE ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN ORANGE RIVER TURN RIGHT INTO BERG RIVIER TURN
RIGHT INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT INTO P91, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUT PANS BERG PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN KELVIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FESTIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KEMPTON CITY
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE  SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE,
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1611(1001QS50023G10171935)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET
(POLOKWANE) TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PRROCEED TO INDIAN CENTER TAXI RANK.
B. KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 HIGHWAY, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, TURN
LEFT INTO TO GA- MAJA/ GA-CHUENE, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BOYNE TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK THE
ROUTE

7.1.1.2

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1610(1001QS5001EP10171938)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET
(POLOKWANE), TURN LEFT INTO N1 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GIYANI, MALAMULELE. LOAD AND
OFFLOAD.
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

ZUURFONTEIN (M18) (Kempton Park Other) (Origin), KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA(1606(1368XJ1001QS00173329)VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER
ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK      KAALFONTEIN RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK      FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVIER TURN  RIGHT INTO KWARTEL STREET TURN LEFT TO
P91, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO SAM MULELE PROCEED  INTO ESSELLEN
PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
KAALFONTEIN  RAILWAY STATION TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZUURFONTEIN (M18) (Kempton Park Other) (Origin), ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1607A1(1368XJ1001TH00173331)FROM VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ORANGE RIVER
TURN RIGHT INTO BERG RIVER TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG DROP OFF AND LOAD AND JOIN
TORTEL DUIF DRIVE TURN LEFT AND JOIN PONGOLA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO EMBEREN STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO DE WALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED TO LYDIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
ESSELEN PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
TO VILLAGE, CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), BOSMAN (Daspoort) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1607A(1205LR136USR10173335)BIRCH ACRES MALL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU
STR, TURN RIGHT INTO RESTSTINKWOOD STR, TURN LEFT INTO MUNII STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MUNII
STR, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK STR, JOIN TORTELDUIF STR, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH TORTELDUIF
STR, STOP STREET TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA RIVIER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIFONTEIN RD, AT
ROBOT TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT
INTO R21, PROCEED AND JOIN  VADERWALDT STREET, PROCEED AND JOIT PRISLOO STREET OFFLOAD AND

7.1.1.2
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LOAD AT ANDRIES AND BOSMAN STRRET.

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), NOORD (Johannesburg CBD) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1607B(1205LR135KF810173337)BIRCH ACRES MALL TAXI RANK     TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU
STR, TURN LEFT INTO ISIKALI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO EBONY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TAMBOKIE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIET-MY-VROU AVENUE, PROCEED TO KWARTEL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25
TOWARDS JOHANNESBURG, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND JOIN R24 WEST TO JOHANNESBURG,
PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET TO NOORD TAXI RANK AND
TURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608(1001QS52085Z10173338)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101, TURN LEFT INTO STERKRIVIER RD, PROCEED INTO R518 (MARKEN) TURN RIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO MAPELA, MOSESETSANE, BAKENBERG, PHAFOLA, RAOWELE, TURN LEFT INTO N11
PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N11 UNTIL TURN RIGHT TO SALTLAKE OFFRAMP TO MOHLOPING, MANGKGODI,
DIEPLOOT, LETSWATA, ACHIBALD, GIDEON, WEGDRAAI, ELDORADO.  DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION.

7.1.1.2

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A1(1001QS52085Z10173341)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE/N11.  DRIVE ON
N11 UNTIL GROBLER’S BRIDGE.
DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

7.1.1.2

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A2(1001QS52085Z10173342)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, NYL PLAZA TURN LEFT INTO MODIMOLLE, VAALWATER, TURN RIGHT INTO MELKRIVIER,
TURN LEFT INTO R518(MARKEN) TO BALTIMORE AND TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN RIGHT TO TOLWE, MOTADI,
GIDEON TAXI RANK.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

7.1.1.2

KAALFONTEIN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A3(1001QS52085Z10173345)KAALFONTEIN STATION TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, LEFT INTO
PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, AT THE ROBOT TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N1 HIGHWAY, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOKGOPHONG ON R101 RD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R101 INTO THABO MBEKI DRIVE (MOKOPANE), PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET
(POLOKWANE) TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET, PROCEED UNTIL THE SPLIT INTO R527, PROCEED TO
DENDRON, BOCHUM, ALLDAYS AND RETURN.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE:  SAME UNTIL KAALFONTEIN STATION

7.1.1.2

Birch Acres (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Bochum (Blouberg Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(MATA)1608A4(1205LR52085Z10173347)BIRCH ACRES  MALL TAXI RANK     TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU
STR, TURN RIGHT INTO RESTSTINKWOOD STR, TURN LEFT INTO MUNII STR, PROCEED STRAIGHT ON MUNII
STR, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBEK STR, JOIN TORTELDUIF STR, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH TORTELDUIF
STR, STOP STREET TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA RIVIER DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIFONTEIN RD, AT
ROBOT TURN LEFT INTO P91 RD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA RD/M57 RD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, TURN LEFT
INTO R21, PROCEED INTO N1 HIGHWAY, DRIVE PAST MOOKGOPHONG ON R101, JOIN THABO MBEKI INTO N1
UNTIL INTO GROBLER STR, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STR UNTIL INTO R527 THROUGH TO DENDRON,
BOCHUM,  ENDERMARK, KGOBOKANANG, VIVO, ALLDAYS AND RETUN.  DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: SAME TO KAALFONTEIN STATION / BIRCH ACRES MALL

7.1.1.3

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602(1001TC1001TB00054565)FROM
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSTERHOUT STREET,

7.1.1.3
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO P91 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIRIVER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMAKWADUIF STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KROMBERG STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WATERTRAPER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PIET MEVROU STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO IKIKALO STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EBONY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT BAXWOOD
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ISIMOK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE UNTIL PIET MEVROU STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERANUIM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BERGRIVIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD PROCEED TO VILLAGE
CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

NORKEM PARK SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATD TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1603(1001TD1001NH00054566)FROM NORKEM PARK
SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED INTO JAMES STREET,  TURN
RIGHT INTO QUINTUS VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TENKWA STREET TURN LEFT MOOI
FONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND  LOAD  ,TURN RIGHT INTO STRYDOM ROAD,JOIN EMBREN STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO GETRUDE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HERNOU  STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO EMBEREN  STREET
TURN  RIGHT INTO PONGOLA ROAD , TURN RIGHT INTO TOTAL DAVE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  TO  KROMBERG 
STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO  WATER TRAPPEL STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  RIGHT INTO PIET MY
VROU TURN RIGHT INTO BAXWOOD STREET   LEFT INTO EBONY STREET TURN LEFT  INTO ISKHALI  TURN
RIGHT INTO ISIMUKU STREET  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PIET MY VROU TURN RIGHT INTO
GERANIUM STREET TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET ,PROCEED TO JOIN DE WIEKUS ROAD PROCEED TO
JOIN DUVENHUGE TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE TURN RIGHT TO OLD PRETORIA ROAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON CITY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK (Origin), VILLAGE CORNER ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGE RIVER ROAD
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(MATA)1602A2(1001TC1001TB00054569)FROM
BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MATUMI STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UITSTERHOUT STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO P91 DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MOOIRIVER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO JAMESWRIGHT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
QUEENTAS VAN DER WALT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TENKWA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MOOIFONTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GETRUDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LYDIA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HERMO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EMBRAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA RIVER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TOTALDAUIF STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN KROMBERG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PONGOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KWARTEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO BERGRIVER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE RIVER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VILLAGE CORNER
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AND ORANGER RIVER ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO BIRCHLEIGH TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119676
8

2) MJ NDAWONDE 6211245783086 3) 384 JIYANE SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE

7.1.1.2.
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ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
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PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
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OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
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TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
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AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.3
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TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119677
5

2) SP MADELA 5706155291088 3) 598  TWALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, GERMISTON,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.3.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.9.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;

HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,

MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,

SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO

RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN

RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP

AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION

2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET

RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED

RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
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CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
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TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH

BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO

RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN

LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

7.1.1.5
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BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.6

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119680
3

2) FP NGWENYA 4910165619087 3) 260 MNGADI SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2.
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

7.1.1.9.
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STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

7.1.1.1
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ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
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STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

7.1.1.3
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3
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SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO

BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.

ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH

DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN

ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN

LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK

PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN

LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT

INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED

THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN

RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER

ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN

7.1.1.4
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RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA

7.1.1.4
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

7.1.1.5
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

7.1.1.6
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BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119712
6

2) MA MSIBI 8204195670088 3) 1807 HANI STREET, PAYNEVILLE, SPRINGS, 1559
SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF

7.1.1.4.
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AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER

DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO

RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE

GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

7.1.1.9.
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ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN
SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER
AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119714
4

2) SP MAPAYA 6702055643089 3) 491 SKYLAB STREET, TSHEPO EXT, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -7.1.1.2.
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GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL

AVENUE

                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY

                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY

                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN

LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET

TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA

(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:

FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET

TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO

ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT

INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN

VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL

AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT

INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN

RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD

PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.2
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TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND7.1.1.2
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GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 

7.1.1.3

137



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 523

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119714
5

2) SP MAPAYA 6702055643089 3) 491 SKYLAB STREET, TSHEPO EXT, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

7.1.1.6.
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TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

7.1.1.1
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL

7.1.1.1
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AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

7.1.1.2
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FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0119715
5

2) MP MASIMULA 8209226310083 3) N122 PINE FLAT VUSIMUSI , SEC TEMBISA,
EKURHULENI, 1632 Tembisa Alexandra Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A2(1001SD1001NM10054707)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO 13TH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.
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THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402(1001MK1000HL10051836)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ROOSEVELD ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD
UP TO ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2403(1001MK1001KU10051837)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS:
KLIPFONTEIN VIEW, CARSTIN HOF CLINIC, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD
(R564) TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT  UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Springs (Origin), Northcliff (Destination) - GPEMMTATA2406(1001MK1001KW10051838)Route Code not to be used/
linked to an OL. Please consult the Registrar's Office for clarity. Tel. No. (011) 833-2123/4

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2408(1001MK1000I910051841)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL R55 AND AT THE
ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO KYALAMI BUSINESS PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2409(1001MK1001LA10051842)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) TURN LEFT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT
CONGRATE FREEWAY OFF RAMP INTO WILLIAM NIKOL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD
TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A1(1001SD1001NM10054706)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2405(1001MK1001NQ10051855)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
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MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE VILLAGE, TURN LEFT
INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND
MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GEORGE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD AT FIRST SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE AND U-TURN AT SECOND SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE IN FAIRMOND RETURN TO JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, CORNER
GEORGE AND LONG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI
RANK.

1) AOGPGP0119722
6

2) R MADONSELA 5911115796081 3) 54 CELTIS ROAD, PALMRIDGE, EKURHULENI, 1401
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM

7.1.1.5.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR

TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 

AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU

PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN

SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE

STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT

TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD

TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.6.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.7.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.8.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
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INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
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RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.2
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LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119735
8

2) SA MOSIEA 4908165527086 3) 39 THITENG SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 Tembisa Alexandra Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2405(1001MK1001NQ10051855)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE VILLAGE, TURN LEFT
INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND
MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GEORGE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD AT FIRST SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE AND U-TURN AT SECOND SPAR

7.1.1.1.
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SHOPPING CENTRE IN FAIRMOND RETURN TO JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, CORNER
GEORGE AND LONG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI
RANK.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A1(1001SD1001NM10054706)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2408(1001MK1000I910051841)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL R55 AND AT THE
ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO KYALAMI BUSINESS PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2409(1001MK1001LA10051842)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) TURN LEFT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT
CONGRATE FREEWAY OFF RAMP INTO WILLIAM NIKOL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD
TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2403(1001MK1001KU10051837)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS:
KLIPFONTEIN VIEW, CARSTIN HOF CLINIC, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD
(R564) TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT  UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

Springs (Origin), Northcliff (Destination) - GPEMMTATA2406(1001MK1001KW10051838)Route Code not to be used/
linked to an OL. Please consult the Registrar's Office for clarity. Tel. No. (011) 833-2123/4

7.1.1.6.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402(1001MK1000HL10051836)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ROOSEVELD ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD
UP TO ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.
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THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A2(1001SD1001NM10054707)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO 13TH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119735
9

2) SA MOSIEA 4908165527086 3) 39 THITENG SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 Tembisa Alexandra Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402(1001MK1000HL10051836)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ROOSEVELD ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD
UP TO ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

Springs (Origin), Northcliff (Destination) - GPEMMTATA2406(1001MK1001KW10051838)Route Code not to be used/
linked to an OL. Please consult the Registrar's Office for clarity. Tel. No. (011) 833-2123/4

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2403(1001MK1001KU10051837)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS:
KLIPFONTEIN VIEW, CARSTIN HOF CLINIC, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD
(R564) TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT  UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A2(1001SD1001NM10054707)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO 13TH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A1(1001SD1001NM10054706)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2409(1001MK1001LA10051842)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) TURN LEFT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT
CONGRATE FREEWAY OFF RAMP INTO WILLIAM NIKOL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD
TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2408(1001MK1000I910051841)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL R55 AND AT THE
ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO KYALAMI BUSINESS PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2405(1001MK1001NQ10051855)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE VILLAGE, TURN LEFT
INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND
MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GEORGE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD AT FIRST SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE AND U-TURN AT SECOND SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE IN FAIRMOND RETURN TO JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, CORNER
GEORGE AND LONG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119747
1

2) MK MNGOMA 6803025801086 3) 774 TWALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 12 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.1.
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ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.2.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.7.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
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RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF

7.1.1.2
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AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3
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(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION

MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY

OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,

UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD

WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU

PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK

INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,

PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO

MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN

KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT

CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD

RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN

KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7

(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN

CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE

STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:

MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER

ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET

INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET

INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 

7.1.1.3
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Operated by gata 

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.4
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MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4
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LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

7.1.1.5
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INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;

HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,

MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,

SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME

ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK

REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL

MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL

CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.6
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0119757
0

2) MC NGOVENI 5908060396081 3) 2343 MUSHOPPER STREET, KAALFONTEIN,
MIDRAND, 1685 TEMBISA LONG DISTANCE TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), OHRISTARD TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2604(1001XD1001XH00056269)FROM WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT INTO R50,TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R25, TURN RIGHT INTO N4  PASS WITBANK,PASS MIDDLEBURG TURN LEFT INTO R36 IN
BALFAST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  LICHTENBURG TO OHRISTARD TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO LEBOYENG VILLAGE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO OHRISTARD TAXI RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2612(1001XD1001N110057153)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN
M57 TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO HAAM STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE (MATSHIDING VILLAGE )TAXI RANK * (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2603(1001XD1001XG00056268)FROM  OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD  JOIN MBIZA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT INTO
R50,TURN LEFT TO JOIN R25,TURN LEFT TO JOIN R568,  PROCEED AND TO JOIN R513,TURN RIGHT INTO
ENKANGALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO R513,  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R568,
TURN RIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO R573 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
KWAGGAFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN R573, TURN RIGHT TO MOTETI TAXI
RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  TO JOIN R573 TURN LEFT INTO MATSHIDING VILLAGE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN WITH MOLOTO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO R513 AND JOIN
ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R21,TURN RIGHT INTO R562,
TURN LEFT INTO M57,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE AT  OAKMOOR STATION PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN
PRETORIA ROAD, TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH PRETORIA ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD TURN LEFT INTO GRAFT ROAD TO JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
SHARON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD PASS PRIMROSE TURN  LEFT INTO VICTORIA
STREET AND JOIN M37, TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET JOIN WATSON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN 
BACK SAME ROUTE TO JOIN M57, TURN LEFT INTO NAMANI STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MBIZA STREET TO
JOIN OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BOCHUM TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2611(1001XD1001XO00056276)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO RTJ NAMANI ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROUTE  TURN LEFT INTO  OLD

7.1.1.4.
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PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN WITKLIP STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN R521 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DENDRON AND TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO BOCHUM TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELLISRUS TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2601(1001XD1001XE00056266)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN
M57 TURN RIGHT INTO R562,TURN LEFT INTO R21,TURN LEFT INTO N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KRANSKOP
TOLLGATE,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELLISRUS R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
R517,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELLISRUS R33  TURN RIGHT INTO R510, TURN RIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO TO FOX ODENDAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK STREET TO ELLISRUS TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), LEPOROGONG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2602(1001XD1001XF00056267)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN LEFT TO JOIN N1,
TURN LEFT INTO R519, TURN RIGHT INTO R579, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, DROP OFF AT SEROBANENG VILLAGE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R37, TURN RIGHT INTO LEROPORONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2605(1001XD1001XI00056270)FROM  OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT INTO
R50,TURN LEFT TO JOIN R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTSPRUIT,PASS VERINA,TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN R33 ,PASS GROBLERSDAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO D1547
MOTETEMA ROAD DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO D4397 ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE  AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR
WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2606(1001XD1001XJ00056271)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROUTE  TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET AND   TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET DROP  OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT  TO PICK ‘N PAY DROP OFF  AND TURN LEFT INTO EXCLECIA STREET  AND  TURN RIGHT INTO
INDIAN CENTRE DROP OFF AND  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PAUL KRUGER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
TO  PIETERSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO R21 TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT
TO R562,TURN LEFT TO MADIBA DRIVE  DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI
RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO MADIBA DRIVE AND JOIN R562,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH WARD DRIVE,
TURN RIGHT INTO RIVERSIDE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCORE SHOPPING CENTRE
DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO AUGUST DRIVE PROCEED AND DROP OFF AT EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK  DROP
OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BOSCH STREET AND JOIN TUINFUINTER CRESCENT ,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO  MAYIBUYE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO FREEDOM ROAD AT
PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT ON  FREEDOM ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET TURN NRIGHT INTO
NYATHI STREET INTO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), VENDA TAXI RANK(MVUSULUDZO)* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2609(1001XD1001XM00056274)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROUTE  TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1, PASS  BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON N1, TO MAKHADO TAXI RANK DROP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524  TO THOHOYANDOU
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO
MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.9.
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OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2610(1001XD1001XN00056275)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT
INTO R50,TURN LEFT INTO JOIN R25, TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TURN LEFT  INTO MIDDLEBURG R555, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST RAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2607(1001XD1001XK00056272)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE STREET TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N1, TURN LEFT INTO R519, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF PROCEED  STRAIGHT
TO JOIN R519,TURN RIGHT INTO R579, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R579, TURN RIGHT  INTO R37, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO SEROBANENG VILLAGE DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK TO JOIN LEBOWAKGOMO TAXI RANK
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R519, TURN LEFT INTO N1
PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE
STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MBIZA STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), GIYANE TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2608(1001XD1001XL00056273)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO RTJ NAMANI ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MUNNIK STREET,JOIN R526,PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO  GIYANE MOEKETSI DROP OFF AT MAPHALLE VILLAGE  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GIYANE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0119757
8

2) D VILAKAZI 6401115269080 3) 39 THITENG SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 Tembisa Alexandra Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2405(1001MK1001NQ10051855)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE VILLAGE, TURN LEFT
INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND
MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GEORGE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD AT FIRST SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE AND U-TURN AT SECOND SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE IN FAIRMOND RETURN TO JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, CORNER
GEORGE AND LONG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2408(1001MK1000I910051841)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL R55 AND AT THE
ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO KYALAMI BUSINESS PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A1(1001SD1001NM10054706)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.3.
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LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2409(1001MK1001LA10051842)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) TURN LEFT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT
CONGRATE FREEWAY OFF RAMP INTO WILLIAM NIKOL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD
TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2403(1001MK1001KU10051837)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS:
KLIPFONTEIN VIEW, CARSTIN HOF CLINIC, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD
(R564) TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT  UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

Springs (Origin), Northcliff (Destination) - GPEMMTATA2406(1001MK1001KW10051838)Route Code not to be used/
linked to an OL. Please consult the Registrar's Office for clarity. Tel. No. (011) 833-2123/4

7.1.1.6.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402(1001MK1000HL10051836)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ROOSEVELD ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD
UP TO ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A2(1001SD1001NM10054707)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO 13TH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119762
1

2) R MADONSELA 5911115796081 3) 54 CELTIS ROAD, PALMRIDGE, EKURHULENI, 1401
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)
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1) 2) R MADONSELA 5911115796081 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

7.1.1.1
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COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
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TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119772
3

2) MH MAKHUBU 8401115577084 3) 127 THITENG SECTION, TEMBISA, EKURHULENI,
1632 TEMBISA LOCAL TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601(1001NC1001MS00053977)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO  MADUNA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A1(1001NC1001MS00053978)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.T.J. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A2(1001NC1001MS00053979)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A3(1001NC1001MS00053980)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI
BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROIP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG
SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT   INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602(1001SC1001SD00053981)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH
SCHOOLDROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT 
INTO BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(SNICO) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK ANND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A1(1001SC1001SD00053982)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,TUREN RIGHT INTO DAN
NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT ITNO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A2(1001SC1001SD00053983)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A3(1001SE1001SD00053984)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE)

7.1.1.8.
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROO OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN ,MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMANGWENI BRIDGE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A4(1001SF1001SD00053985)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
GIYANE ).

7.1.1.9.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A5(1001SG1001SD00053986)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A6(1001SG1001SD00053987)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603(1001SH1001SD00053988)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
ITNO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A1(1001SH1001SD00053989)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A2(1001SI1001SD00053990)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO

7.1.1.1
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STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.

SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE )

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2603A3(1001SJ1001SD00053991)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY

SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN

NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2604(1001SJ1001MS00053992)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO

BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C

SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS

NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LAOD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (MAINLINE JIYANE)

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2604A1(1001SJ1001MS00053993)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.

SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2604A2(1001SH1001MS00053994)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

L0AD AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBOTS  NEXT TO

ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  MADUNA

DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2604A3(1001SK1001MS00053995)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 

MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY

STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.1
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MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE).

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605(1001SH1001NC00053996)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO GEORGE NYANGA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ROBOTS,TURNNRIGHT INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605A1(1001SK1001NC00053997)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE NYANGA
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,TURN  RIGHT
INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (STRAIGHT LINE).

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606(1001SC1001MS00053998)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHO
DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL
GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2608(1001SP1001SO00054005)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DRROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AN DTURN RIGHT INTO JABU MDUNGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP  OFF AND LOAD,PASS WINNIE
MANDELA CLINIC,TURN LEFT INTO TSELOPELO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607A1(1001SN1001SL00054004)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  PASS TOTAL GARAGE,TURN LEFT INTO FLINT
MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DRO OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607(1001SM1001SL00054003)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A. MAPHETHO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKHULONG
ROBOTS, TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAM
ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A2(1001SE1001MS00054002)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS
NEXT TO ZAB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A1(1001SG1001MS00054001)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEEDS STRAIGHT INTO TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0119777
4

2) MA MAILULA 7103105797083 3) 17TH 16TH AVENUE, ALEX, JHB, 2090 Tembisa
Alexandra Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A1(1001SD1001NM10054706)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2405(1001MK1001NQ10051855)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE VILLAGE, TURN LEFT
INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND
MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GEORGE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD AT FIRST SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE AND U-TURN AT SECOND SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE IN FAIRMOND RETURN TO JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, CORNER
GEORGE AND LONG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -7.1.1.3.
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GPEMMTATA2408(1001MK1000I910051841)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW

MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,

SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO

ALLANDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL R55 AND AT THE

ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO KYALAMI BUSINESS PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTATA2403(1001MK1001KU10051837)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW

MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,

SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  TURN RIGHT INTO

ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS:

KLIPFONTEIN VIEW, CARSTIN HOF CLINIC, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD

(R564) TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT  UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTATA2409(1001MK1001LA10051842)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW

MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,

SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO

ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) TURN LEFT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT

CONGRATE FREEWAY OFF RAMP INTO WILLIAM NIKOL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD

TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTATA2402.A2(1001SD1001NM10054707)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW

MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,

SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE

VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER

JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND

LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 

CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT

INTO 13TH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND

AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTATA2402(1001MK1000HL10051836)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW

MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,

SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE

VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER

JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND

LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 

CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN

RIGHT INTO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ROOSEVELD ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD

UP TO ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO

THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

Springs (Origin), Northcliff (Destination) - GPEMMTATA2406(1001MK1001KW10051838)Route Code not to be used/

linked to an OL. Please consult the Registrar's Office for clarity. Tel. No. (011) 833-2123/4

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119777

7

2) MA MAILULA 7103105797083 3) 17TH 16TH AVENUE, ALEX, JHB, 2090 Tembisa

Alexandra Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
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1) 2) MA MAILULA 7103105797083 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Springs (Origin), Northcliff (Destination) - GPEMMTATA2406(1001MK1001KW10051838)Route Code not to be used/
linked to an OL. Please consult the Registrar's Office for clarity. Tel. No. (011) 833-2123/4

7.1.1.1.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2408(1001MK1000I910051841)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL R55 AND AT THE
ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO KYALAMI BUSINESS PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402(1001MK1000HL10051836)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ROOSEVELD ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD
UP TO ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2403(1001MK1001KU10051837)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS:
KLIPFONTEIN VIEW, CARSTIN HOF CLINIC, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD
(R564) TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT  UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A2(1001SD1001NM10054707)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO 13TH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2409(1001MK1001LA10051842)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) TURN LEFT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT
CONGRATE FREEWAY OFF RAMP INTO WILLIAM NIKOL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD
TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2405(1001MK1001NQ10051855)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE VILLAGE, TURN LEFT
INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND
MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GEORGE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD AT FIRST SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE AND U-TURN AT SECOND SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE IN FAIRMOND RETURN TO JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, CORNER
GEORGE AND LONG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A1(1001SD1001NM10054706)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119976
0

2) PP MAHLANGU 5908125615087 3) 1363 SONTWENI STREET, TSAKANE EXT 8,
BRAKPAN, 1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4.
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STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON

WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK. 

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.8.

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
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INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.2

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0110150
0

2) T.M MIYA 6707185405085 3) 16 KHUMALO STREET, WINDMILL PARK,
BOKSBURG, 1459 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.6.
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STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

2



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 573

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

7.1.1.1
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NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
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OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET

DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4
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VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.4
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INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110150

2

2) S SITHOLE 6903035348084 3) 1444 MOKOENA STREET, VOSLOORUS,

BOKSBURG, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi

Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

7.1.1.3.
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AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND

7.1.1.8.
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TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

7.1.1.1
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
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INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
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INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,

7.1.1.2
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TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5
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TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW

CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,

STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,

TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110154

1

2) MP MAKUWA 6209045348084 3) 19 UHAMBO STR, WINDMILL PARK, BOKSBURG,

1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2

WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN

RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT

INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3.

21



	592	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.8.
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INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET

DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
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INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

7.1.1.4
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
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ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110390
3

2) P MMAKOLA 6312185316083 3) 30833  NDALA  STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.3.
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STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110390
5

2) P MAHLANGU 7108285690081 3) 11007 DLAMINI STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.5.
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GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON

WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110391
6

2) F.G MTHOMBENI 6807075937088 3) 1255 JUMBA STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
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1) 2) F.G MTHOMBENI 6807075937088 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.7.
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BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 

STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION

TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.2
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VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110391
9

2) WV MKHIZE 7311105397081 3) 2901 DUNGE STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.2.
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STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

7.1.1.9.
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ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.2
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LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA

7.1.1.3
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ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO

PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110668

2

2) BV ZONDO 6011285810082 3) 11429 MOTSE STREET, EXT14 VOSLOORUS,

BOKSBURG, 1475 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3.
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ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)7.1.1.2
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
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KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
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ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.4
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RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.5
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INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110684
1

2) ML RAUDISA 6903060820080 3) 8105 IVORY PARK EXT8, MIDRAND, MIDRAND, 1685
GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.1.
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RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.7.
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.1

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
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JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
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RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
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MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK

7.1.1.4
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.5
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INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION

7.1.1.5
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TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG

JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110700

5

2) EN ZONDO 7706035436083 3) 11429 MOTSE STREET, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG,

1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2

WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN

RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT

INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM

7.1.1.4.
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SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI

AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,

RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE

STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET

DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA

STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,

TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

7.1.1.8.
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SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)31167.1.1.2
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A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET

DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
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VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
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ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110700
7

2) EN ZONDO 7706035436083 3) 11429 MOTSE STREET, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.3.

83



	656	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
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TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)
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SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.3
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INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

7.1.1.4
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STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110700
9

2) EN ZONDO 7706035436083 3) 11429 MOTSE STREET, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

7.1.1.2.
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OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.7.
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.2
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INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2

98



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 671

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

7.1.1.4
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FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.4
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110701
4

2) NI KUBHEKA 6507255300087 3) 719 TWALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1432 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.6.
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AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
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RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
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DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
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TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

1) AOGPGP0110712
4

2) MZ MASUKU 6502280440081 3) 287 TEANONG SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
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LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
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VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
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INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110712
7

2) MZ MASUKU 6502280440081 3) 287 TEANONG SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN

7.1.1.9.
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VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN

RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE

ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA

THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH

COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN

VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND

JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND

LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,

DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 

PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW

MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN

VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME

ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH

COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN

LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME

ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,

VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT

INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN

RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET

DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
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LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110713
2

2) MZ MASUKU 6502280440081 3) 287 TEANONG SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN

7.1.1.1.
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RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.7.
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GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
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POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0110713
9

2) MZ MASUKU 6502280440081 3) 287 TEANONG SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
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AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
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JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 27.1.1.2
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(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
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LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110715
3

2) MZ MASUKU 6502280440081 3) 287 TEANONG SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
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BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
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ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP

7.1.1.2
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OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3

KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK

EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE

SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA

INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN

RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE

POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED

AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA

INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO

PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,

TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE

POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED

AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110739

8

2) EN ZONDO 7706035436083 3) 11429 MOTSE STREET, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG,

1475 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1.
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE

7.1.1.6.
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN

LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO

ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE

SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN

RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1

144



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 717

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

7.1.1.2
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RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
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SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
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TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
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RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.5
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INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110739

9

2) EN ZONDO 7706035436083 3) 11429 MOTSE STREET, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG,

1475 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND

7.1.1.4.
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LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.
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PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

7.1.1.1
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO

CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2

WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON

RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI

STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN

RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK

ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO

CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2

WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON

RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN

RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK

ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL

ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET

DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE

UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE

STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND

KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
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VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI7.1.1.4
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RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4
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BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,

7.1.1.4
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PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110780
4

2) SM KHUMALO 7901035300088 3) 5299 HLUBI STREET, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1501
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.4.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.6.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO

BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.5
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LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0110819
4

2) M K NTULI 5212195233081 3) 17 VELD BLOM STREET, TERENURE, KEMPTON
PARK, 1019 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

7.1.1.1
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TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.1
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(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY

7.1.1.2

175



	 748	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY

                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110819
6

2) M K NTULI 5212195233081 3) 17 VELD BLOM STREET, TERENURE, KEMPTON
PARK, 1019 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI

7.1.1.2.
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RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

7.1.1.8.

178



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 751

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

7.1.1.2
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP

7.1.1.3
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                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

1) AOGPGP0110819
9

2) M K NTULI 5212195233081 3) 17 VELD BLOM STREET, TERENURE, KEMPTON
PARK, 1019 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

7.1.1.1
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TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.1
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(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY

7.1.1.2
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                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY

                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110820
1

2) M K NTULI 5212195233081 3) 17 VELD BLOM STREET, TERENURE, KEMPTON
PARK, 1019 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI

7.1.1.2.
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RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

7.1.1.8.
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE

7.1.1.1

190



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 763

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

7.1.1.2
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP

7.1.1.3
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                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

1) AOGPGP0110835

4

2) NS MASENGEMU 7305020457087 3) 606 MAILULA PARK, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,

1431 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2

WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN

RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT

INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM

SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI

7.1.1.5.
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AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,

RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE

STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET

DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA

STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,

TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.9.
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INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
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SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET

DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN

REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING

COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
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SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
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LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110877
6

2) EN ZONDO 7706035436083 3) 11429 MOTSE STREET, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG,
1475 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.4.
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.9.
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MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
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INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
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TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
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VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.
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SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
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ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN

NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN

ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,

TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK

ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT

AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110877

7

2) EN ZONDO 7706035436083 3) 11429 MOTSE STREET, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG,

1475 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

7.1.1.2.
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)7.1.1.7.
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND

7.1.1.1

218



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 793

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.3

221



	796	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD

7.1.1.3
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
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VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,

PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN

STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER

STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE

GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE

AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA

TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,

PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM

SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI

RANK.

ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON

TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM

37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP

INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF

RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN

DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED

AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO

VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,

PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

7.1.1.5
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ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

1) AOGPGP0110894

7

2) BD MPANZA 7009135407082 3) 02 WEBBER ROAD, GERMISTON, GERMISTON,

1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF

7.1.1.5.
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 

LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
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ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
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DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 

STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON

MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN

RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21

BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI

RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL

TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI

ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE

SAME ROUTE 

ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND

JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,

TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT

CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN

HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG

ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK

     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL

LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD

PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD

(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL

NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT

OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE

VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL

PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD

BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT

BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL

PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD

TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT

BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD

TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN

7.1.1.4
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RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
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TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
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DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT

AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110894

8

2) BD MPANZA 7009135407082 3) 02 WEBBER ROAD, GERMISTON, GERMISTON,

1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3.
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LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN

7.1.1.7.
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
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DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS

7.1.1.3

244



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 819

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS

7.1.1.3
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STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
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SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
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GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
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PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110894
9

2) BD MPANZA 7009135407082 3) 02 WEBBER ROAD, GERMISTON, GERMISTON,
1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)7.1.1.6.
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN

LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO

7.1.1.1
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ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
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ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
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RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
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RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
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JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
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RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110895
4

2) TA MOKHELE 4605175483082 3) 100 IBAZELO SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE

7.1.1.3.
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MALL TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
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VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE

SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA

INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER

STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN

RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE

POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED

AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA

INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO

PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,

TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE

POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED

AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110901

7

2) LJ KHOZA 6408065366089 3) 149 DEWALL STREET, BRACKENDOWNS,

EKURHULENI, 1448 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.
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EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.6.
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HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
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OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION

7.1.1.3
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TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
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TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
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ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
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PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

1) AOGPGP0110915

6

2) ME MAJOZU 6608105677086 3) E11-3 NGUNI HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,

1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2

WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN

RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT

INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM

SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI

AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,

RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE

STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET

DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA

STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,

TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.
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VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
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REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.4

286



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 861

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110929
4

2) AS MADONSELA 6007065408089 3) 11271 LEROLE STREET, EXT 2 THOKOZA,
ALBERTON, 1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION

7.1.1.3.
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OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.
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ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK

7.1.1.2
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TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110930
0

2) H Maile 5006085362087 3) 110 LETABA STREET, BRACKENDOWN, ALBERTON,
1448 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.1.
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STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU

7.1.1.5.
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PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1
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ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.2
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TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110930
2

2) H Maile 5006085362087 3) 110 LETABA STREET, BRACKENDOWN, ALBERTON,
1448 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT

7.1.1.3.
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INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

7.1.1.1
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110932
0
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

7.1.1.1
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GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
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TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110933
6

2) AS MADONSELA 6007065408089 3) 11271 LEROLE STREET, EXT 2 THOKOZA,
ALBERTON, 1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.2.
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RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -

7.1.1.7.
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GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD

TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET

(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET

DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.2
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AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0110933
7

2) Michael Nelson 4401235096084 3) 28 Trumph Street, Eden Park, Eden Park, 1458 Greater
Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO

7.1.1.4.

311



	886	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

7.1.1.9.
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ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.2
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AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110934
1

2) MN KHUMALO 6402275289082 3) 190 KHUMALO STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),7.1.1.2.
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ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET

(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE

7.1.1.2
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FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110934
2

2) MN KHUMALO 6402275289082 3) 190 KHUMALO STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),7.1.1.4.
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ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

7.1.1.9.
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

7.1.1.2
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110934
4

2) MN KHUMALO 6402275289082 3) 190 KHUMALO STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF

7.1.1.1.
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AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.2
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(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110934
5

2) KP MOTHIBA 5702055768085 3) 9109 KHUMALO STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

7.1.1.3.
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

7.1.1.8.
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110937
6

2) KI MAMPA 6404175603081 3) 9788 IVORY PARK, MIDRAND, MIDRAND, 1685
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

7.1.1.1.
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GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.7.
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JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-

7.1.1.1
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TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

7.1.1.2
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FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

7.1.1.3
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SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111091
0

2) Bonas Tumelo Mathekga 82091458690863) 6990 Ndala Street, Daveyton, BOKSBURG, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA

7.1.1.4.
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1
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BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI7.1.1.2
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RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

7.1.1.3
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ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

7.1.1.4
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

7.1.1.4
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0111142
8

2) AD NTULI 7209105709083 3) 15172 FRANK BARTOSS  AVE, DAVEYTON, BENONI,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.6.
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GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.1
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ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
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MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111158

7

2) JM NDABA 7010095743086 3) 798 ANGOLA STREET, CHIEF LUTHULI,

GERMISTON, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.4.
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3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.
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MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI

7.1.1.2

357



	934	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO

CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2

WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON

RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI

STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN

RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK

ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO

CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2

WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON

RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN

RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK

ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL

ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET

DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE

UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE

STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND

KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA7.1.1.2
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STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
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RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
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ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
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OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.
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SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.5
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AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111228
5

2) NORMAN KUBAYI 5305315673085 3) 1865 MUKHARI ST, SPRUITVIEW, KATLEHONG,
1431 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF

7.1.1.6.
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RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET

(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY

7.1.1.1
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111230
3

2) VG DLAMINI 8010055788088 3) 190 KHUMALO STREET, TOKOZA, TOKOZA, 1426
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.
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MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

7.1.1.1
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TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
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LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111230
7

2) ROBERT ELLINGTON MILES
6806105129088

3) 17 TERRAPLANE ST, EDENPARK, ALBERTON, 1458
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN

7.1.1.1.
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VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT

7.1.1.5.
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TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

7.1.1.1
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TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

7.1.1.1
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146

TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE

FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111232

4

2) VELAPHI SETTY NKOSI 63070207600813) 9TH TAU  CLOSE, GRACELAND VILLAGE,

ELSBURG, 1407 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

7.1.1.4.
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ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
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RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
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VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA

STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO

CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2

WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON

RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI

STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN

RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK

ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO

CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2

WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON

RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN

RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK

ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL

ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET

DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE

UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
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385



	962	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA

7.1.1.4
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TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF

7.1.1.5
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AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD

AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT

INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON

THE SANE ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35

ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN

NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN

ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,

TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK

ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT

AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111232

7

2) TG PHASWANA 5703015814084 3) PO BOX 10312, EDLEEN, EKURHULENI, 1617

GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
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INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
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AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111339

0

2) L.S MPHUTHI 8110230525080 3) 2532 EXT9 DUKATHOLE, GERMISTON,

EKURHULENI, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
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MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
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INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
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TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE

7.1.1.4
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VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4
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SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
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411



	988	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111386
0

2) J.N SIBANYONI 7111285360085 3) 3017 ETWATWA EAST, DAVEYTON, EKURHULENI,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)7.1.1.3.
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(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1
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TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.3
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STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.3

417



	994	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN

7.1.1.4
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LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111386
8

2) A.A MHLANGA 7303055803085 3) ROOM 110 HOSTEL, DAVEYTON, EKURHULENI,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

7.1.1.9.
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RANK,

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
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FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI7.1.1.3
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RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4
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LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111456
3

2) S M LUBISI 5609045540088 3) 445 LEBOENG SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

7.1.1.1.
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GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.7.
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JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
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428



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1005

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
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TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

7.1.1.2
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FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

7.1.1.3
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SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111926
2

2) SI SIBIYA 8807275329084 3) 18299 NURERI STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

7.1.1.2
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INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.2
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ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3
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PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

1) AOGPGP0111947
6

2) BA MKHIZE 5904285367080 3) 485 DUBE STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON, 1426
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN

7.1.1.4.
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RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.9.
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INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

7.1.1.1
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OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111947
8

2) BA MKHIZE 5904285367080 3) 485 DUBE STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON, 1426
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.6.
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BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET

(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER

7.1.1.1
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.2
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TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE

FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0112208

9

2) PS THANGO 6111020304084 3) 148 MARKET STREET, BOKSBURG,

JOHANNESBURG, 1459 Vosloorus & Boksburg District

Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2

WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN

RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT

INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM

SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS

7.1.1.4.
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STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
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VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
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RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
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RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF

RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN

RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN

RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO

UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW

CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,

STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,

TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0112252

4

2) BJ MOGASHOA 7409125508081 3) 7083 KOLOLO STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550

GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)
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1) 2) BJ MOGASHOA 7409125508081 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 

7.1.1.7.
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STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION

TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

7.1.1.1
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

7.1.1.2
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3
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STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0112835
8

2) LP ZWANE 5305180243089 3) 59 HOSPITAL AND  KGOTSO, KATLEHONG,
EKURHULENI, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI

7.1.1.2.
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

7.1.1.9.
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EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,

7.1.1.2

461



	1040	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

7.1.1.3
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 

7.1.1.4
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Operated by gata 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.4
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(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.5
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PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0112835
9

2) LP ZWANE 5305180243089 3) 59 HOSPITAL AND  KGOTSO, KATLEHONG,
EKURHULENI, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.
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TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

7.1.1.1
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UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

7.1.1.2
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RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF

7.1.1.2
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AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2

WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2

(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 

RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF

RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER

STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH

THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND

TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO

BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.

ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH

DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN

ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN

LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK

PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN

LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

7.1.1.3
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MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

7.1.1.5
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5
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MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0112979
8

2) M.B SIBISI 7501055368088 3) 194 MAKULA SEC., KATLEHONG, GERMISTON, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

7.1.1.1.
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ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.8.
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PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

7.1.1.1
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL

CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK

REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL

MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2
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INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

7.1.1.3
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RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH

THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND

TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO

BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.

ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH

DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN

ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN

LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK

PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN

LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT

INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED

THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN

RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

7.1.1.4
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NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4
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TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.5
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0112979
9

2) M.B SIBISI 7501055368088 3) 194 MAKULA SEC., KATLEHONG, GERMISTON, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU

7.1.1.4.
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

7.1.1.1
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ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
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RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
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RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.5
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LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

7.1.1.5
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LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0112980
0

2) M.B SIBISI 7501055368088 3) 194 MAKULA SEC., KATLEHONG, GERMISTON, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION
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1) 2) M.B SIBISI 7501055368088 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

7.1.1.7.
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GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
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INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
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RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.3
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(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
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RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
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GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
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ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0112980
1

2) M.B SIBISI 7501055368088 3) 194 MAKULA SEC., KATLEHONG, GERMISTON, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.

7.1.1.3.
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MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1
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MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

7.1.1.2
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HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
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TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

7.1.1.3

515



	1094	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
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SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

7.1.1.4
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BACK SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5
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(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.5
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)

FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.6
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RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0113437
3

2) MC SEBOTHOMA 4508140420082 3) 12843 RED SQUARE EXT23, VOSLOORUS,
EKURHULENI, 1401 Germiston Pietersburg Long
Distance Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KROMHOEK TAXI RAXI (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)06010(1001N310024K00195510)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO
INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT STRAIGHT TO N1 NORTH TO MOKGOPONG, MOKOPANE TO POLOKWANE TURN
LEFT TO R521 PROCEED JOIN R567 (NELSON MANDELA DRIVE) PROCEED TO MOGWADI (DENDRON) TURN
LEFT TO SENWABARWANA (BOCHUM) OFF LOAD AT RANK PROCEED TO KROMHOEK TAXI RANK VIA
ENDERMAAK AND PROCEED TO GOBOKANANG, ELDORADO TAXI RANK, VIVO, RIGHT TO R521, DENDRON,
VIVO, PROCEED TO KROMHOEK TAXI RANK, OFF LOAD, LOAD AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Giyani Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0605(1001N35001EP10058449)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 SOUTH, OFFRAMP INTO N3 SOUTH, OFF
RAMP INTO R24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL
AIRPORT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP INTO ZAMBEZI TOLL GATE, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND  PASS MOKGOPONG DROP OFF ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE, TURN LEFT INTO R71, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUIWELKLOOF
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGAPANE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOEKETSI DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GIYANE, TURN RIGHT INTO
GIYANI MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKHENSANI ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GIYANI
TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Louis Trichardt (Louis Trichardt) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0604(1001N352081O10058448)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 SOUTH, OFFRAMP INTO N3 SOUTH, OFF
RAMP INTO R24, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH, OFF RAMP INTO ZAMBEZI TOLL GATE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  PASS
MOKGOPONG DROP OFF ALONG THE  ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE, AND JOIN GROBLER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO EXECELIUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMOKGOPA DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUIS TRICHARD TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Tzaneen (Tzaneen) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0603(1001N35208Q010058447)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 SOUTH,OFFRAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,OFF
RAMP INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL
AIRPORT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO ZAMBEZI TOLL GATE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND  PASS MOKGOPONG DROP OFF ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE,TURN LEFT INTO R71,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURFLOOP
UNIVERSITY DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT BOYNE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
HANNESBURG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGES VALLEY OR MAKGOBASKLOOF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PUSELA TAXI RANK (TZANEEN) DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG PICK’N PAY TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0601(1001N310020210056503)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R24, TURN LEFT TO JOIN  N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKGOPONG DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE  DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE PICK N’ PAY

7.1.1.5.
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE:FROM POLOKWANE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO R21
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT DROP OFF, AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG PICK’N PAY TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0601.A1(1001N310020210056504)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 SOUTH,OFFRAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,OFF
RAMP INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL
AIRPORT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKGOPONG DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOKOPANE  DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE PICK N’ PAY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE:FROM POLOKWANE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO R21
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT DROP OFF, AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ZEBEDIELA MOLETLANE TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0602(1001N310020310056505)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 SOUTH,OFFRAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,OFF
RAMP INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL
AIRPORT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH,OFF RAMP  AND TURN RIGHT  INTO 
R516,CODRINGTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  TUIN PLAAS,TURN LEFT AND PASS CRECY, TURN RIGHT
AND PASS  RODTDAN,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBEDIELA  MOLETLANE TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ZEBEDIELA MOLETLANE TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0602.A1(1001N310020310056506)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 SOUTH,OFFRAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,OFF
RAMP INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL
AIRPORT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N1 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO ZAMBEZI TOLL GATE ,TURNM RIGHT INTO
MOLOTO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  KWA MHLANGA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  ZEBEDIELA  MOLETLANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ellisras (Ellisras) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0609(1001N35201KK10195351)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO
INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT STRAIGHT TO N1 NORTH, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO R516, LEFT TO
BELA-BELA RIGHT TO R101 WARBATHS, LEFT TO R511 THABAZIMBI RIGHT RO R510 TO ELLISRAS
(LEPHALALE) TO O.R. TAMBO STR, TO SHOPRITE TAXI RANK OFF LOAD, LOAD AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUT
ALTERNATIVELY R511 TO BRITS, PROCEED TO PRETORIA RIGHT TO BRITS PLAZA TO N4 TO N1 TO R21 TO
GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0608(1001N352097V10195353)     GERMISTON TAXI RANK     MPHAHLELE (MMAMALO)
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT
STRAIGHT TO N1 NORTH, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO R516, CODRINGTON, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS TUIN PLASS, TURN LEFT AND PASS CRECY, TURN RIGHT AND PASS ROEDTAN, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZEBEDIELA, TO MOLETLANE TAXI RANK AND DROP-OFF, TURN RIGHT TO GROOTHOEK HOSPITAL AND TURN
RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO TAXI RANK DROP-OFF AND PROCEED TO GA-MPHAHLELE-MMAMALO TAXI RANK &
PUDUNGWANA OFF LOAD, LOAD AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ga-Mphahlele (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GPLDTA)0608 A1(1001N3520BAA10195354)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R21, PASS O.R. TAMBO
INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT STRAIGHT TO N1 NORTH, OFF-RAMP INTO ZAMBEZI PLAZA TO MOLOTO ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA INTO MARBLE HALL DROP-OFF INTO ZEBEDIELA, TO
MOLETLANE TAXI RANK AND DROP-OFF, TURN RIGHT TO GROOTHOEK HOSPITAL AND TURN RIGHT TO
LEBOWAKGOMO TAXI RANK DROP-OFF AND PROCEED TO GA-MPHAHLELE-MMAMALO TAXI RANK &
PUDUNGWANA OFF LOAD, LOAD AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GPLDTA)0607(1001N31001N110195356)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO PLANTATION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R21, TURN LEFT INTO

PHUMULANI PLAZA, OFF-RAMP TO HAMMANSKRAAL TOLL GATE, TURN LEFT TO HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK,

OFF LOAD, LOAD AND RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE/ALTERNATIVELY INTO R101 VIA PRETORIA THEN JOIN N1

SOUTH, THEN INTO R21 TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GPLDTA)0606(1001N36000YJ10195357)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO PLANTATION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO R24, TURN LEFT TO JOIN N1, TURN LEFT INTO PHUMULANI PLAZA N4, PASS BRITS PLAZA,

SANDTON AVENUE, MARIKANA PLAZA OFF-RAMP, BUFFALO STR, HAWICK ROAD TO RUSTENBURG TAXI RANK

& RETURN VIA SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0113764

9

2) BK MATHEBULA 6506300554086 3) P O BOX 21177, CRYSTAL PARK, BENONI, 1515

Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN

MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND

CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22

BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540

TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE

VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,

DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE

WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO

LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT

BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4

BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY

TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT

BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.1.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
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MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

7.1.1.4
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ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.5

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.5

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

7.1.1.5
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TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.5

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0113765
0

2) BK MATHEBULA 6506300554086 3) P O BOX 21177, CRYSTAL PARK, BENONI, 1515
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

7.1.1.2
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VERSA?????????

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.3
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SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0113817
7

2) AV MARIVHA 8205155572081 3) 4721 KHANYILE STREET, DAVEYTON,
EKURHULENI, 1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)7.1.1.3.
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(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

540



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1119

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1
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TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.3
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STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM

STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
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INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
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LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
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WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0113823
0

2) MP PLATI 7603215707088 3) 4876MOLKE STREET, BENONI, EKURHULENI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP

7.1.1.4.
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OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

7.1.1.1
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STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2
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INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

7.1.1.3
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EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
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MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.4

554



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1133

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0113823
1

2) M MAHLANYINI 6007190765080 3) 5143HLAKWANA STREET, DAVEYTON,
EKURHULENI, 1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED

7.1.1.5.
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STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON

7.1.1.2
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ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

7.1.1.2
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TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

7.1.1.3
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STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
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RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
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AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0113823
4

2) A MVULA 8909305670089 3) 8 FEDERALE STREET, CRYSTAL PARK,
EKURHULENI, 1515 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL

7.1.1.6.
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI7.1.1.1
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RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

564



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1143

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.3
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AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.4
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INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

7.1.1.7.
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AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 

7.1.1.1
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THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

7.1.1.2
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STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC

CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.3
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INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

7.1.1.4
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STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5
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EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0113941
9

2) NR PLATI 7602051194088 3) 5198  NGUBENI STREET, DAVEYTON,
EKURHULENI, 1501 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.6.
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GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.1
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ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2
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MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,

VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT

DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS

HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN

RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS

RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO

EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON

CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT

LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO

VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED

STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO

DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED

STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM

(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT

INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0114170

7

2) JM MABOKOANE 5606165825083 3) 25423 MOLATO STREET, BARCELONA, DAVEYTON,

1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.7.
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ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.3
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MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0114170
9

2) JM MABOKOANE 5606165825083 3) 25423 MOLATO STREET, BARCELONA, DAVEYTON,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI

7.1.1.9.
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RANK,

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.1
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FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.2
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI7.1.1.3
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RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4
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LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO

7.1.1.5
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VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.5

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Graskop (Graskop) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0159(1001K08200XO10225148)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK TO MATIBIDI TAXI RANK.

FORWARD JOURNEY:

FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON, DISTRICT BENONI IN EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN
MUNICIPALITY AT GAUTENG PROVINCE, PROCEED TO HEALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY AND
CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY TO THE R22 ON-RAMP. PROCEED ALONG THE R22 TO WITBANK WHERE THE R22
BECOMES THE N4. CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG TO BELFAST. AT BELFAST TURN ONTO THE R540
TO LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO MOGABA WHERETHE
VEHILCE WILL TURN ONTO R532 AND TRAVEL TO 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435,
DISTRUCT PLIGRIMS REST IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE. 

RETURN JOURNEY:

FROM 96 MATIBIDI LOCATION, SITUATED ON ELANDSFONTEIN 435 DISTRICT PILGRIMS REST, THE VEHICLE
WILL TRAVEL ALONG  R532 TO MOGABA AND THEN TURN ONTO THE R36 AND TRAVEL VIA OHRIGSTAD TO
LYDENBURG AT LYDENBURG THE VEHICLE WILL TURN ONTO THE R540 AND TRAVEL TO BELFAST AT
BELFAST CONTINUE ON THE N4 VIA MIDDLEBURG PROCEED ALONG N4 TO WITBANK WHERE THE N4
BECOMES THE R22 TAKE THE R22 OFF-RAMP AND TRAVEL TO KINGSWAY AND CONTINUE WITH KINGSWAY
TURNING RIGHT INTO HEALD STREET AND PROCEED TO  DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK, DAVEYTON DISTRICT
BENONI AT EKURHULENI METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY IN GAUTENG PROVINCE.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0114226 2) J BUTHA 8503015788081 3) PO BOX 8379, BUT FONTEIN, BENONI, 1513 Benoni
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1)
8

2) J BUTHA 8503015788081 3)
Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

7.1.1.7.
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OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON

7.1.1.2

601



	1182	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC

CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.4
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.7.
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MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC

CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.4
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INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0114247
0

2) GS SIMANDLA 7107245419086 3) 9637 NDABEZITHA STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN,
1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP

7.1.1.1.
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OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2
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CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3
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DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114247
1

2) GS SIMANDLA 7107245419086 3) 9637 NDABEZITHA STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN,
1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH

7.1.1.3.
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WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.1
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VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2
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INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114405
1

2) BR NGOBESE 7209056116080 3) 8438 EXT 8, EMAPHUPHENI, DAVEYTON, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

622



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1203

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.2
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

7.1.1.4
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SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0115164
3

2) M.J. MADONSELA 5307225451081 3) 22351 MOHUBE STREET, DAVEYTON, DAVEYTON,
1519 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
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1) 2) M.J. MADONSELA 5307225451081 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP

7.1.1.7.
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OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC7.1.1.2
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CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

7.1.1.3
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

7.1.1.4
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DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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1)
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2) SB MAROGA 5706235703086 3)
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP

7.1.1.7.
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OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON

7.1.1.2
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ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC

CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.4
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.7.
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MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC

CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.4
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INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.2.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.8.
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GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI

7.1.1.2
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RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

7.1.1.3
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
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RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0115281
3

2) JS MOKGWADI 7001095455086 3) 13826 SEISO STR, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.
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ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
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659



	1240	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF

7.1.1.2
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AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
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INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0115287
3

2) JS BALOYI 7711085850084 3) 6686 MALA STREET, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2.
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GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2
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INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
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FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0115287
4

2) JS BALOYI 7711085850084 3) 6686 MALA STREET, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4.

671



	1252	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1
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DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

7.1.1.3
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DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4
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BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0115318
6

2) MZ MKHABELA 7507065534080 3) 327574 BARCELONA, EXT 34, DAVEYTON, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH

7.1.1.5.

678



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1259

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI7.1.1.2
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RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

7.1.1.3
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ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4
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EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN

7.1.1.7.
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.8.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.4
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EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0115380
5

2) BS Kodisang 6905020426080 3) 209 MATOPOS FLAT, TURVEY STREET, BENONI,
1500 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.4.
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DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
692



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1273

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

7.1.1.3
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AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO

BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0115380
6

2) BS Kodisang 6905020426080 3) 209 MATOPOS FLAT, TURVEY STREET, BENONI,
1500 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF

7.1.1.1
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AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.
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ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO

BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.7.
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TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP

7.1.1.1
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OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -

7.1.1.2
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GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.3
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INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.4
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ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0115386
7

2) JW MELEMBE 7003106777086 3) 23520 REALEBOGA STREET, BARCELONA, BENONI,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
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ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN

LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH

7.1.1.4
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0115386
8

2) JW MELEMBE 7003106777086 3) 23520 REALEBOGA STREET, BARCELONA, BENONI,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5.
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LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA

7.1.1.1
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TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3
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HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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1500 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA

7.1.1.7.
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EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP

7.1.1.1
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OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF

7.1.1.2
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AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC

CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD

7.1.1.3
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TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.4
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RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0115543
3
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2

WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN

RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT

INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM

SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI

AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,

RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE

STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET

DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA

STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,

TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

7.1.1.1
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
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ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.3
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

7.1.1.4

740



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1323

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,

7.1.1.5

741



	1324	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0115571
7

2) M.J. MADONSELA 5307225451081 3) 22351 MOHUBE STREET, DAVEYTON, DAVEYTON,
1519 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH

7.1.1.6.
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON

7.1.1.2
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

7.1.1.2
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TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4
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DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET

7.1.1.5
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0115590
3

2) LM MOTSOKO 7501025734088 3) 196 KWANELE SECTION, KATLEHONG,
EKURHULENI, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

7.1.1.4.
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KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

7.1.1.1
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

7.1.1.5
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0115596
8

2) BAFANA JEREMIAH VILAKAZI
6604175272080

3) 8 WESTENHOEK STREET, GELUKSDAL, BRAKPAN,
1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)
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1) 2) 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

7.1.1.7.
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LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 

STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION

TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

7.1.1.1

761



	1344	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2
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SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115599
8

2) M.J MALEDIMO 4807195187087 3) 212 MUKHARI STREET, KATHLEHONG/GERMISTON,
EKURHULENI, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN

7.1.1.2.

764



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1347

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.
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MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
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RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
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RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.4
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(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

7.1.1.5
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0115840
6

2) T SAMUEL 7408205893082 3) 7640 SONHABO EXT 5, KATLEHONG, GERMISTON,
1432 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5.
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TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

7.1.1.1
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UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
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RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2

WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2

(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 

RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF

RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER

STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH

THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND

TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO

BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.

ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH

DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN

ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN

LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK

PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN

LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
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MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .
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782



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1365

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0115840
7

2) T SAMUEL 7408205893082 3) 7640 SONHABO EXT 5, KATLEHONG, GERMISTON,
1432 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

7.1.1.1.
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ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.8.
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PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

7.1.1.1
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL

CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK

REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL

MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2
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INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN

7.1.1.3
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RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH

THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND

TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO

BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.

ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH

DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN

ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN

LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK

PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN

LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT

INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED

THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN

RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

7.1.1.4
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NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4
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TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.5
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0115841
1

2) T SAMUEL 7408205893082 3) 7640 SONHABO EXT 5, KATLEHONG, GERMISTON,
1432 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU

7.1.1.4.
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

7.1.1.1
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ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
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RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD

7.1.1.4
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RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.5
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LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

7.1.1.5
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LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0116791
2

2) LA MNISI 8104220750089 3) 8461 EMAPHUPHENI, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association
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1) 2) LA MNISI 8104220750089 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR

7.1.1.7.
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AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 

7.1.1.1
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THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN

7.1.1.2
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STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC

CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.3
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INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

7.1.1.4
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STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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1) AOGPGP0117383
4

2) NELLY JABULILE MAGAGULA
6408070453088

3) 12 FERRARI ST, DAWN PARK, BOKSBURG, 1474
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH

7.1.1.7.
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BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
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RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.4
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INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4
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MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

7.1.1.5
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BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

7.1.1.5
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TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)

FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0117506

0

2) VA MHLONGO 5305065482083 3) 654 BONDA STREET, SOWETO, JOHANNESBURG,

2000 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

7.1.1.7.

825



	1408	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Printed by and obtainable from the Government Printer, Bosman Street, Private Bag X85, Pretoria, 0001
Contact Centre  Tel: 012-748 6200. eMail: info.egazette@gpw.gov.za

Publications: Tel: (012) 748 6053, 748 6061, 748 6065

- PART  121410

No. 10177Regulation Gazette Regulasiekoerant

N.B. The Government Printing Works will
not be held responsible for the quality of

“Hard Copies” or “Electronic Files”
submitted for publication purposes

AIDS HELPLINE: 0800-0123-22  Prevention is the cure

Government Gazette
Staatskoerant

R E P U B L I C  O F  S O U T H  A F R I CA
R E P U B L I E K  VA N  S U I D  A F R I K A

Vol. 617 25
November 
November    2016 No. 40438

 PART 12 OF 34

9 7 7 1 6 8 2 5 8 4 0 0 3

ISSN 1682-5843
40438    CONTINUES ON PAGE



Printed by and obtainable from the Government Printer, Bosman Street, Private Bag X85, Pretoria, 0001
Contact Centre  Tel: 012-748 6200. eMail: info.egazette@gpw.gov.za

Publications: Tel: (012) 748 6053, 748 6061, 748 6065

- PART  121410

No. 10177Regulation Gazette Regulasiekoerant

N.B. The Government Printing Works will
not be held responsible for the quality of

“Hard Copies” or “Electronic Files”
submitted for publication purposes

AIDS HELPLINE: 0800-0123-22  Prevention is the cure

Government Gazette
Staatskoerant

R E P U B L I C  O F  S O U T H  A F R I CA
R E P U B L I E K  VA N  S U I D  A F R I K A

Vol. 617 25
November 
November    2016 No. 40438

 PART 12 OF 34

9 7 7 1 6 8 2 5 8 4 0 0 3

ISSN 1682-5843
40438



	1410	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO

ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY

MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO

COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND

TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM7.1.1.1
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(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.2
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OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.2

830



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1415

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

7.1.1.4
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ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0199886 2) NE VILAKAZI 5304140406084 3) 170 ELINDIGA SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD

7.1.1.2.
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.8.
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AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi7.1.1.2
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Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS

7.1.1.3
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                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

1) AOGPGP0199887 2) NE VILAKAZI 5304140406084 3) 170 ELINDIGA SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.5.
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CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
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AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
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OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

7.1.1.3
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 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0199892 2) NE VILAKAZI 5304140406084 3) 170 ELINDIGA SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD

7.1.1.2.
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.8.
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AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi7.1.1.2
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Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS

7.1.1.3

850



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1435

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 

               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 

                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 

                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP

                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

1) AOGPGP0199956 2) MA NYANDENI 6806285610089 3) 34 SWEETWATER PLACE, GRACELAND VILLAGE,

ELSPARK, 1428 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi

Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2

WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN

RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT

INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM

SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI

AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,

RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE

STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET

DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA

STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,

TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.
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VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

7.1.1.1
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REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN

7.1.1.3

857



	1442	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
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HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.5
860
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0110063
5

2) K S MALOKA 5610165416083 3) 1053 DIBETSO STREET, VOSLOORUS, BOKSBURG,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

7.1.1.6.

1
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ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,

TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI

AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,

RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE

STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET

DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

7.1.1.2
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STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.3
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TRANFER TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.4
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STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER

7.1.1.4
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.5
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INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

1) AOGPGP0110064
0

2) PJ MNGUNI 6902235430080 3) 238 EXT 28, PHASE 1, VOSLOORUS, 1475 Vosloorus
& Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.4

18



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1465

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.4

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.4
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET

7.1.1.5
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DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA

STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM

SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110190

6

2) M.T.E MKHONTO 5901016727087 3) P O BOX 2163, HAZYVIEW, HAZYVIEW, 1242

KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)

DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,

                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE

                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET

                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS

                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 

               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 

                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 

                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP

                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

7.1.1.4.
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RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN

7.1.1.1

23



	1470	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)

CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA

TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT

INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED

TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN

LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET

TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA

(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:

FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET

TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN

VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL

AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT

INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO

ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT

INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,

PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND

MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION

,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3
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REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110190
7

2) M.T.E MKHONTO 5901016727087 3) P O BOX 2163, HAZYVIEW, HAZYVIEW, 1242
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF

7.1.1.1.
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AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

7.1.1.7.
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TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)

DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,

                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE

7.1.1.3
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                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110190
8

2) M.T.E MKHONTO 5901016727087 3) P O BOX 2163, HAZYVIEW, HAZYVIEW, 1242
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

7.1.1.9.
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RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110371
0

2) L M MOTSHWENE 6608305363081 3) 50 MORITING SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET

7.1.1.3.
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TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

7.1.1.9.
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OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI

7.1.1.2
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RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110446
6

2) S P MOLOI 5506055800081 3) P O BOX 10023, KEMPTON PARK GATE, KEMPTON
PARK, 1990 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.1.
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RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN

7.1.1.7.
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KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN

7.1.1.1
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CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

7.1.1.3
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FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110446
8

2) S P MOLOI 5506055800081 3) P O BOX 10023, KEMPTON PARK GATE, KEMPTON
PARK, 1990 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET

7.1.1.3.
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TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP

7.1.1.9.

48



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1495

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

49



	1496	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI

7.1.1.2
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RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110701
8

2) NI KUBHEKA 6507255300087 3) 719 TWALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1432 ZAMOKUHLE LONG DISTANCE TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2917(1001N320018A10178293)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN 

7.1.1.1.
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RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD 
JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3 ,TURN 
LEFT TO UMLAZI ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN 
LEFT INTO N2 SOUTH  PROCEED  PORTSHEPSTON, 
TURN LEFT INTO BEZLY STREET PROCEED AND 
ENTER PORTSHEPSTONE MAIN TAXI RANK.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2916(1001N320019H10178295)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN 
RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD 
JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP  TO N3, 
OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R23 
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTOJOUBERT STREET
 PROCEED TO LAINGSNEK STREET  PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD TURN LEFT 
INTO R34, TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCEED AND 
PASS VRYHEID, TURN LEFT INTO R69 TURN 
RIGHT INTO NONGOMA ROAD PROCEED AND 
PASS VRYHEID,TURN LEFT INTO R69, TURN 
RIGHT INTO NONGOMA ROAD PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND ENTER NONGOMA MAIN TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2905A1-INP(1001MM20018410178297)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN
RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH
WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3 TO DURBAN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURBAN,TURN LEFT INTO ALICE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MNGENI ROAD,ENTER DURBAN
STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Volksrust (Volksrust) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2908(1001N38202BV10178300)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO
HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND
OFFRAMP TO N3,PROCEED AND JOIN R23,TURN INTO PINAAR STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOUISTRICHART STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER  VOLKRUST MAIN TAXI
RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2909(1001N320018310178302)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO
HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND
OFFRAMP TO N3,TO PIETRMARIZBURG,PROCEED TO PIETERMARITZBURG, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIETERMARITZBURG
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 48 CHURCH STREET,ENTER PIETERMARMARITZBURG MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2910(1001MM20018Z10178303)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO
HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND
OFFRAMP TO N3,TURN LEFT INTO R23 IN 
HEIDLEBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DAN MINAAR STREET, TURN 
RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,PROCEED INTO NEWCASTLE TOWN,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MURICHSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED  AND ENTER NEWCASTLE SIZWE
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK
CITY MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ladysmith Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2911(1001MM2001A210178306)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET 
TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD STREET,TURN
RIHT INTO DEVILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT 

7.1.1.7.
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INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT IN BREE

STREET,TURN RIGHT LEFT IN TO END 

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKY STREET 

,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE, 

TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO 

N3,  PROCEED WITH N3, TURN LEFT INTO 

ILLING ROAD , PROCEED TO LADYSMITH

TOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH

 SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLATION STREET 

TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO

 JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO REFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND 

OFFRAMP TO N3, TURN LEFT INTO ILLING ROAD,PROCEED TO LADYSMITH TOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT

LADYSMITH SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)2912(1001MM2001A410178308)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET

 TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO

JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND 

OFFRAMP  TO N3, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT

 INTO R23 HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT 

INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED TO LAINGSNEK 

STREET PROCEED ASTRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST

 ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R34,TURN LEFT INTO

 R33,PROCEED AND ENTER VRYHEID MAIN TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Vrede (Vrede) (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)2915(1001MM7203CH10178310)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN

RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD

 JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3,

 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 VILLIEARS,

 TURN INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT 

INTO R543,TURN RIGHT INTO VREDE MAIN 

TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME 

ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Balfour (Balfour) (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)3206INP(1001MM8203DA10195401)FROM GERMISTON MIAN TAXI RANK, LOAD, , PROCEED

INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND

JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS

HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED TO BALFOUR MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.  DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MONDLO MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)3202A(1001MM1001WK10195463)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO

PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN

JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS

HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED AND

PASS STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST, OFFLOAD, PROCEED

PASS CHARLESTOWN, PROCEED AND JOIN N11, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED TO

UITRECHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANDROST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  VRYHEID OK 6TAXI

RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, AND TURN LEFT INTO OOS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R34, INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK.

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO P258 ROAD TO MVUNYANE TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND

PROCEED TO LEZA HOSPITAL LUNDI TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN TO MONDLO TAXI RANK, LOAD

AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MONDLO MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)3202,INP(1001MM1001WK10195409)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO

PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN

JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS

7.1.1.1
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HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED AND
PASS STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
PASS CHARLESTOWN, PROCEED AND JOIN N11, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED TO
UITRECHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANDROST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  VRYHEID OK 6TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, AND TURN LEFT INTO OOS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
R34, INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH P258 ROAD TO MVUNYANE TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEMEL ZAMANI MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) - GPEMM(ZALDTA)
3207(1001MM1001WP10195407)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,  PROCEED INTO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN JACK STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED ON N3 AND OFFRAMP LEFT
INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, TURN RIGHT INTO
R34, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT EEUFEES STREET, ENTER INTO
VILLIARS TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED STRAGHT TO MEMEL ZAMANI TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3201INP(1001MM20018Z10195406)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT   STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO CHARLESTOWN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO N11, PROCEED AND JOIN
ALLEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER THE NEWCASTLE MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Standerton (Standerton) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3203INP(1001MM8203DN10195404)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED TO
STANDERTON AND ENTER THE STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Warwick Avenue) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3205INP(1001MM20019810195403)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND JOIN N3,PASS HEIDELBURG,
PASS VILLIERS, PASS WARDEN, PASS HARRYSMITH, OFFRAMP INTO R103, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HARYSMITH ROAD, AND TURN LEFT INTO POORT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALEXANDER
STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYELL STREET, INTO LADYSMITH MAIN  TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO SHORT STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N11/R103  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS COLENZO
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R74,AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARDING STREET
AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDER STREET INTO ESCOURT MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF, JOIN ALEXANDER 
AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HARDING STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO RORNES STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN
N3, AND PASS MOOI RIVER,AND OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
EAST STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, INTO PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT  INTO PINE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PETER KERKHHOOFF STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BOSHOF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ENGLAND STREET, AND TURN RIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF
RAMP AND JOIN RICHMOND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD MAIN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDERSON STREET INTO PINE TOWN TAXI  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
OLD MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN N3, OFF RAMP AT BEREA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALICE
STREET, INTO DURBAN MARKET TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0110702
2

2) NI KUBHEKA 6507255300087 3) 719 TWALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1432 ZAMOKUHLE LONG DISTANCE TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Port Shepstone Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2917(1001N320018A10178293)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN 

7.1.1.1.
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RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD 
JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3 ,TURN 
LEFT TO UMLAZI ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN 
LEFT INTO N2 SOUTH  PROCEED  PORTSHEPSTON, 
TURN LEFT INTO BEZLY STREET PROCEED AND 
ENTER PORTSHEPSTONE MAIN TAXI RANK.
RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2916(1001N320019H10178295)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN 
RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD 
JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP  TO N3, 
OFF RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R23 
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PINAAR 
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTOJOUBERT STREET
 PROCEED TO LAINGSNEK STREET  PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD TURN LEFT 
INTO R34, TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCEED AND 
PASS VRYHEID, TURN LEFT INTO R69 TURN 
RIGHT INTO NONGOMA ROAD PROCEED AND 
PASS VRYHEID,TURN LEFT INTO R69, TURN 
RIGHT INTO NONGOMA ROAD PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND ENTER NONGOMA MAIN TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2905A1-INP(1001MM20018410178297)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN
RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH
WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3 TO DURBAN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURBAN,TURN LEFT INTO ALICE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MNGENI ROAD,ENTER DURBAN
STATION MAIN TAXI RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Volksrust (Volksrust) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2908(1001N38202BV10178300)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO
HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND
OFFRAMP TO N3,PROCEED AND JOIN R23,TURN INTO PINAAR STREET,PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOUISTRICHART STREET,PROCEED AND ENTER  VOLKRUST MAIN TAXI
RANK,DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2909(1001N320018310178302)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO
HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND
OFFRAMP TO N3,TO PIETRMARIZBURG,PROCEED TO PIETERMARITZBURG, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIETERMARITZBURG
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 48 CHURCH STREET,ENTER PIETERMARMARITZBURG MAIN TAXI
RANK.DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2910(1001MM20018Z10178303)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET TURN RIGHT TO
HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND
OFFRAMP TO N3,TURN LEFT INTO R23 IN 
HEIDLEBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO DAN MINAAR STREET, TURN 
RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST ROAD,PROCEED INTO NEWCASTLE TOWN,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MURICHSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED  AND ENTER NEWCASTLE SIZWE
MAIN TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG PARK
CITY MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ladysmith Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)2911(1001MM2001A210178306)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTATION STREET 
TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD STREET,TURN
RIHT INTO DEVILLIERS STREET, TURN LEFT 

7.1.1.7.
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INTO HARRISON STREET,TURN LEFT IN BREE

STREET,TURN RIGHT LEFT IN TO END 

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKY STREET 

,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRITE AVENUE, 

TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO 

N3,  PROCEED WITH N3, TURN LEFT INTO 

ILLING ROAD , PROCEED TO LADYSMITH

TOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH

 SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLATION STREET 

TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO

 JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO REFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND 

OFFRAMP TO N3, TURN LEFT INTO ILLING ROAD,PROCEED TO LADYSMITH TOWN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT

LADYSMITH SIZWE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)2912(1001MM2001A410178308)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET

 TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO

JACK STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

RIFINERY ROAD JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND 

OFFRAMP  TO N3, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT

 INTO R23 HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT 

INTO PINAAR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

JOUBERT STREET,PROCEED TO LAINGSNEK 

STREET PROCEED ASTRAIGHT INTO VOLKRUST

 ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R34,TURN LEFT INTO

 R33,PROCEED AND ENTER VRYHEID MAIN TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Vrede (Vrede) (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)2915(1001MM7203CH10178310)FROM GERMISTON JOIN PLANTION STREET TURN

RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD TURN LEFT TO JACK 

STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO RIFINERY ROAD

 JOIN N2 HIGH WAY AND OFFRAMP TO N3,

 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R26 VILLIEARS,

 TURN INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT 

INTO R543,TURN RIGHT INTO VREDE MAIN 

TAXI RANK. RETURN BACK USING THE SAME 

ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Balfour (Balfour) (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)3206INP(1001MM8203DA10195401)FROM GERMISTON MIAN TAXI RANK, LOAD, , PROCEED

INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND

JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS

HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED TO BALFOUR MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF.  DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Warwick Avenue) (Destination) -

GPEMM(ZALDTA)3205INP(1001MM20019810195403)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO

PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN

JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AND JOIN N3,PASS HEIDELBURG,

PASS VILLIERS, PASS WARDEN, PASS HARRYSMITH, OFFRAMP INTO R103, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HARYSMITH ROAD, AND TURN LEFT INTO POORT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALEXANDER

STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO LYELL STREET, INTO LADYSMITH MAIN  TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED 

STRAIGHT INTO SHORT STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N11/R103  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS COLENZO

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R74,AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARDING STREET

AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALEXANDER STREET INTO ESCOURT MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF, JOIN ALEXANDER 

AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HARDING STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO RORNES STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN

N3, AND PASS MOOI RIVER,AND OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO

EAST STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOOM STREET, INTO PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT  INTO PINE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PETER KERKHHOOFF STREET, AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BOSHOF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW ENGLAND STREET, AND TURN RIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF

RAMP AND JOIN RICHMOND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD MAIN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDERSON STREET INTO PINE TOWN TAXI  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

OLD MAIN STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN N3, OFF RAMP AT BEREA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALICE

STREET, INTO DURBAN MARKET TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Standerton (Standerton) (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3203INP(1001MM8203DN10195404)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED TO
STANDERTON AND ENTER THE STANDERTON MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3201INP(1001MM20018Z10195406)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT   STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST,
OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO CHARLESTOWN, OFFLOAD, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO N11, PROCEED AND JOIN
ALLEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET, PROCEED AND ENTER THE NEWCASTLE MAIN TAXI RANK. DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEMEL ZAMANI MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) - GPEMM(ZALDTA)
3207(1001MM1001WP10195407)FROM GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK, LOAD,  PROCEED INTO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN JACK STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED ON N3 AND OFFRAMP LEFT
INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, TURN RIGHT INTO
R34, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT EEUFEES STREET, ENTER INTO
VILLIARS TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED STRAGHT TO MEMEL ZAMANI TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MONDLO MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3202,INP(1001MM1001WK10195409)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED AND
PASS STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
PASS CHARLESTOWN, PROCEED AND JOIN N11, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED TO
UITRECHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANDROST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  VRYHEID OK 6TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, AND TURN LEFT INTO OOS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
R34, INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED WITH P258 ROAD TO MVUNYANE TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK USING THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MONDLO MAIN TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(ZALDTA)3202A(1001MM1001WK10195463)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO
PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN
JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN M2 WEST, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED AND PASS
HEIDELBURG, OFFRAMP LEFT INTO R23 TO BALFOUR, PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD, PROCEED AND
PASS STANDERTON, PROCEED TO PERDEKOP, OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO VOLKRAST, OFFLOAD, PROCEED
PASS CHARLESTOWN, PROCEED AND JOIN N11, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED TO
UITRECHT, OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LANDROST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  VRYHEID OK 6TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD ON RETURN, TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET, AND TURN LEFT INTO OOS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO R34, INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK.
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO P258 ROAD TO MVUNYANE TAXI RANK OFF LOAD AND
PROCEED TO LEZA HOSPITAL LUNDI TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN TO MONDLO TAXI RANK, LOAD
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0110711
3

2) MZ MASUKU 6502280440081 3) 287 TEANONG SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
TEMBISA LOCAL TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2608(1001SP1001SO00054005)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED

7.1.1.1.
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STRAIGHT DRROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AN DTURN RIGHT INTO JABU MDUNGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP  OFF AND LOAD,PASS WINNIE
MANDELA CLINIC,TURN LEFT INTO TSELOPELO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607A1(1001SN1001SL00054004)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  PASS TOTAL GARAGE,TURN LEFT INTO FLINT
MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DRO OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607(1001SM1001SL00054003)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A. MAPHETHO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKHULONG
ROBOTS, TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAM
ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A2(1001SE1001MS00054002)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS
NEXT TO ZAB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A1(1001SG1001MS00054001)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEEDS STRAIGHT INTO TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606(1001SC1001MS00053998)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHO
DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL
GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP

7.1.1.6.
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OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605A1(1001SK1001NC00053997)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE NYANGA
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,TURN  RIGHT
INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (STRAIGHT LINE).

7.1.1.7.

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605(1001SH1001NC00053996)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO GEORGE NYANGA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ROBOTS,TURNNRIGHT INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A3(1001SK1001MS00053995)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 
MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY
STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE).

7.1.1.9.

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A2(1001SH1001MS00053994)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBOTS  NEXT TO
ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  MADUNA
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A1(1001SJ1001MS00053993)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1
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OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604(1001SJ1001MS00053992)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS
NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LAOD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (MAINLINE JIYANE)

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A3(1001SJ1001SD00053991)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY
SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A2(1001SI1001SD00053990)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A1(1001SH1001SD00053989)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603(1001SH1001SD00053988)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
ITNO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A6(1001SG1001SD00053987)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A5(1001SG1001SD00053986)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A4(1001SF1001SD00053985)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
GIYANE ).

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A3(1001SE1001SD00053984)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROO OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN ,MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMANGWENI BRIDGE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A2(1001SC1001SD00053983)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A1(1001SC1001SD00053982)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,TUREN RIGHT INTO DAN
NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT ITNO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602(1001SC1001SD00053981)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH
SCHOOLDROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT 
INTO BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(SNICO) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK ANND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A3(1001NC1001MS00053980)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI

7.1.1.2
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BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROIP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG
SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT   INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A2(1001NC1001MS00053979)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A1(1001NC1001MS00053978)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.T.J. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601(1001NC1001MS00053977)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO  MADUNA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110712
0

2) MZ MASUKU 6502280440081 3) 287 TEANONG SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
TEMBISA LOCAL TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601(1001NC1001MS00053977)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED

7.1.1.1.
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STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO  MADUNA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A1(1001NC1001MS00053978)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.T.J. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A2(1001NC1001MS00053979)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A3(1001NC1001MS00053980)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI
BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROIP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG
SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT   INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602(1001SC1001SD00053981)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH
SCHOOLDROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT 
INTO BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(SNICO) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK ANND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A1(1001SC1001SD00053982)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.6.

64



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1511

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,TUREN RIGHT INTO DAN
NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT ITNO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A2(1001SC1001SD00053983)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A3(1001SE1001SD00053984)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROO OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN ,MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMANGWENI BRIDGE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.8.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A4(1001SF1001SD00053985)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
GIYANE ).

7.1.1.9.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A5(1001SG1001SD00053986)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A6(1001SG1001SD00053987)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603(1001SH1001SD00053988)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
ITNO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A1(1001SH1001SD00053989)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A2(1001SI1001SD00053990)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A3(1001SJ1001SD00053991)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY
SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604(1001SJ1001MS00053992)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS
NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LAOD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (MAINLINE JIYANE)

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A1(1001SJ1001MS00053993)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A2(1001SH1001MS00053994)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBOTS  NEXT TO
ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  MADUNA
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO).

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A3(1001SK1001MS00053995)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 
MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY
STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605(1001SH1001NC00053996)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO GEORGE NYANGA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ROBOTS,TURNNRIGHT INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605A1(1001SK1001NC00053997)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE NYANGA
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,TURN  RIGHT
INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (STRAIGHT LINE).

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606(1001SC1001MS00053998)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHO
DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL
GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A1(1001SG1001MS00054001)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
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DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEEDS STRAIGHT INTO TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS

TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN

RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA

DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2606A2(1001SE1001MS00054002)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO

BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C

SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS

NEXT TO ZAB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607(1001SM1001SL00054003)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A. MAPHETHO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKHULONG

ROBOTS, TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS MORITING PRIMARY

SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAM

ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607A1(1001SN1001SL00054004)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING PRIMARY

SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  PASS TOTAL GARAGE,TURN LEFT INTO FLINT

MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DRO OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2608(1001SP1001SO00054005)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT DRROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PASS MORITING PRIMARY

SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AN DTURN RIGHT INTO JABU MDUNGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP  OFF AND LOAD,PASS WINNIE

MANDELA CLINIC,TURN LEFT INTO TSELOPELO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110785

0

2) R C SEBAKE 4803145656081 3) 70 ETHAFENI SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,

1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH

STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 

LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO

GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.1.
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PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL

7.1.1.1
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STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

7.1.1.2
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KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

7.1.1.3
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GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110830
7

2) K.F NHLABATHI 4811105597088 3) 52 FRANCOLIN DRIVE, BAKERTON, SPRINGS, 1559
Springs Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A2(1001OG8201I410172890)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRAND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAHAMBA BORDER POST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MR 9,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTOI NHLANGANO
HLATHIKHULU ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO ROAD MR11,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: A1 FROM N17 TURN WITS RIFLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN LAKE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO GEORGE STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY AND RETURN BACK
TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK EMPTY. A2 FROM N17 OFFRAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FENNEL
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETENVILLE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VON WILLIGH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO PLAIN AND OFFLOAD AT CORNER PLAIN AND WANDERERS STREET AND RETURN BACK TO SPRINGS
EMPTY.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2203A1(1001OG3202US10170468)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY
SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN RIGHT  INTO  BULWER R617 ,DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R617, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO UNDERBERG,DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SWARTBERG DROP,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CEDARVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATATIELE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE  R61,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN
N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF

7.1.1.2.
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ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO  EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)

2208(1001OG8201I410170465)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAUDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL

MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO

CLECO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, PROCEED

AND JOIN LOTHAIR ROAD R33 OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO FERNIE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO

MAYFLOWER OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DUNDONALD TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO ENHLAZATSHE TAXI

RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)

2203A2(1001OG3202US10170464)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD

PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL

NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)

2203(1001OG30014B10170461)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,TURN RIGHT INTO

ALBERT LUTHULI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  CHURCH  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICHMOND,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

PASS IXOPO,UMZIMKHULU DROP OFF,KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO

UMTATA EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT BIZANA, FLAGSTAFF, MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)

2201A1(1001OG8200UG10170460)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PETITE ROAD R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN

R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO ENKANDASTRIA CULLINAN,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LIBA NGENI ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FOURTH AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

BOKSBURG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 

7.1.1.6.
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FIRST STREET INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)(SLDTA)2201(1001OG8200UG10170458)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET,TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFFRAMP INTO
R25,BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BAPSFONTEIN ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ENKANDASTRIA ROAD R513,DROP OFF AT FOURWAY STOP AND ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO FOURWAY STOP DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL WELGEDACHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 3RD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET, INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2203A2(1001OG30014B10170454)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL
NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108(1001OG8203FF10124035)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :
PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108A1(1001OG8203FF10124036)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT ROAD R555,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK ROAD N12,TURN LEFT INTO OGIES/BALMORAL OFF
RAMP R545 DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VULINDLELA TAXI RANK AT PHOLA  DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACKHILL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKHILL R555, TURN RIGHT
INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS
:PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2109(1001OG820AMP10124037)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN OLD PRETRORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAN PIENAAR ROAD R40,PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO WHITE RIVER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KRUGER PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KLEINHANS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HAZYVIEW ROAD R538,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO WHITE RIVER ENT. MAIN
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBOKRAND R40,TURN LEFT INTO BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Delmas (Delmas) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2111(1001OG8205RT10124040)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE ,INTO 
DELMAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2112(1001OG20019F10124042)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N2 PONGOLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK . 

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2113(1001OG5000ZA10124043)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GELUK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN ROAD/PRETORIA
ROAD R50,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT/
MIDDELBERG R575,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
RIEBEECK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STOFBERG
R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BLINK WATER,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO STEEL POORT DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DIRKWINTERBATCH ROAD R555/37,TURN LEFT
NTO LIONVILLE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2114(1001OG5000ZM10124044)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GLOBLERSDAL ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD
D1547,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TAFELKOP DROP OFF,ELUCAU  DROP OFF AND LOAD,SEPHAKU
MONSTERLOOS DROP OFF AND LOAD,VLEISCHBOOM DROP OFF AND LOAD,NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD
,POKWANE DROP OFF ANDNLOAD,GLENCOWIE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO
ROAD, INTO JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2115(1001OG52090G10124045)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51 BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO IKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD
R513/R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LIBANGENI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SIYABUSWA/MARBLEHALL
R573,TURN LEFT INTO ROADTAN ROAD N11,TURN RIGHT INTO IMMERPAN ZEBEDIELA ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE ROAD R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2115A1(1001OG52090G10124047)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD M44,TURN LEFT INTO BIRCH STREEET
M32,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELM ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN THIRD AVENUE BRADEL,TURN RIGHT
INTO HIGHT ROAD,M57/23,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DANI
JOUBERT N1,PROCEED INTO PHUMLANI PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP  NYL PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2117(1001OG8201D610124180)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD  R25,TURN
LEFT NTO DE LAEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD R568/R513,TURN RIGHT INTO
LIBANGENI R568,PROCEED INTO EKNGAL DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2121(1001OG5201N610124275)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL R33,AT  T-JUNCTION PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND  TURN
RIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nelspruit (Nelspruit) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2124(1001OG8207RO10124575)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
STREET INTO NELSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2125(1001OG82026010124576)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS  STREET
INTO ERMELO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126(1001OG8201I410124577)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MURRAY
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TAUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET RETIEF,TURN RIGHT
INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF
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AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A1(1001OG8201I410124579)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT N STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SLUITER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEGDEWOOD STREET,TU PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET
RETIEF,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(SLDTA)2103(1001OG8000RL10124939)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD
R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANCHOR ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO KINROSS MINE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R546,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO EMBHALENHLE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCJ(SLDTA)2103.A1(1001OG8000RL10124941)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN L EFT INTO ERMELO
ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND PASS DEVON,LESLEY,TURN RIGHT INTO R547 OLD STANDERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EVANDER R580,TURNLEFT INTO SECUNDA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SECUNDA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ladysmith (Ladysmith/Emnambithi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2118(1001OG2202DH10124949)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD M63,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD
R42,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,OFF RAMP INTO BALFOUR R23,PASS GRYLINGSTAD,TURN LEFT INTO NELSON
MANDELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN VOLKRAST R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN
PIENAAR,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOLKRAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./
R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Leandra/Leslie (Highveld East Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2119(1001OG8203DS10124951)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEDD STRAIGHT INTO
DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD,R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LESLEY
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOHANG TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE
TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110830
8

2) K.F NHLABATHI 4811105597088 3) 52 FRANCOLIN DRIVE, BAKERTON, SPRINGS, 1559
Springs Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108(1001OG8203FF10124035)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :
PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108A1(1001OG8203FF10124036)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT ROAD R555,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK ROAD N12,TURN LEFT INTO OGIES/BALMORAL OFF
RAMP R545 DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VULINDLELA TAXI RANK AT PHOLA  DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACKHILL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKHILL R555, TURN RIGHT
INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS
:PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2109(1001OG820AMP10124037)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN OLD PRETRORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAN PIENAAR ROAD R40,PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO WHITE RIVER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KRUGER PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KLEINHANS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HAZYVIEW ROAD R538,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO WHITE RIVER ENT. MAIN
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBOKRAND R40,TURN LEFT INTO BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Delmas (Delmas) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2111(1001OG8205RT10124040)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE ,INTO 
DELMAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2112(1001OG20019F10124042)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N2 PONGOLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK . 

7.1.1.5.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2113(1001OG5000ZA10124043)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GELUK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN ROAD/PRETORIA
ROAD R50,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT/
MIDDELBERG R575,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
RIEBEECK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STOFBERG
R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BLINK WATER,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL DROP OFF,PROCEED

7.1.1.6.
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STRAIGHT INTO STEEL POORT DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DIRKWINTERBATCH ROAD R555/37,TURN LEFT
NTO LIONVILLE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2114(1001OG5000ZM10124044)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GLOBLERSDAL ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD
D1547,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TAFELKOP DROP OFF,ELUCAU  DROP OFF AND LOAD,SEPHAKU
MONSTERLOOS DROP OFF AND LOAD,VLEISCHBOOM DROP OFF AND LOAD,NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD
,POKWANE DROP OFF ANDNLOAD,GLENCOWIE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO
ROAD, INTO JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2115(1001OG52090G10124045)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51 BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO IKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD
R513/R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LIBANGENI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SIYABUSWA/MARBLEHALL
R573,TURN LEFT INTO ROADTAN ROAD N11,TURN RIGHT INTO IMMERPAN ZEBEDIELA ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE ROAD R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2115A1(1001OG52090G10124047)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD M44,TURN LEFT INTO BIRCH STREEET
M32,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELM ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN THIRD AVENUE BRADEL,TURN RIGHT
INTO HIGHT ROAD,M57/23,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DANI
JOUBERT N1,PROCEED INTO PHUMLANI PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP  NYL PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2117(1001OG8201D610124180)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD  R25,TURN
LEFT NTO DE LAEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD R568/R513,TURN RIGHT INTO
LIBANGENI R568,PROCEED INTO EKNGAL DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2121(1001OG5201N610124275)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL R33,AT  T-JUNCTION PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND  TURN
RIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS

7.1.1.1
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MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nelspruit (Nelspruit) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2124(1001OG8207RO10124575)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
STREET INTO NELSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2125(1001OG82026010124576)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS  STREET
INTO ERMELO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126(1001OG8201I410124577)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MURRAY
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TAUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET RETIEF,TURN RIGHT
INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A1(1001OG8201I410124579)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT N STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SLUITER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEGDEWOOD STREET,TU PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET
RETIEF,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(SLDTA)2103(1001OG8000RL10124939)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD
R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANCHOR ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO KINROSS MINE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R546,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO EMBHALENHLE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCJ(SLDTA)2103.A1(1001OG8000RL10124941)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN L EFT INTO ERMELO
ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND PASS DEVON,LESLEY,TURN RIGHT INTO R547 OLD STANDERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EVANDER R580,TURNLEFT INTO SECUNDA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SECUNDA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ladysmith (Ladysmith/Emnambithi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2118(1001OG2202DH10124949)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD M63,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD
R42,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,OFF RAMP INTO BALFOUR R23,PASS GRYLINGSTAD,TURN LEFT INTO NELSON
MANDELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN VOLKRAST R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN
PIENAAR,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOLKRAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./
R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Leandra/Leslie (Highveld East Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2119(1001OG8203DS10124951)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEDD STRAIGHT INTO
DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD,R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LESLEY
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOHANG TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE
TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A2(1001OG8201I410172890)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRAND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAHAMBA BORDER POST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MR 9,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTOI NHLANGANO
HLATHIKHULU ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO ROAD MR11,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: A1 FROM N17 TURN WITS RIFLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN LAKE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO GEORGE STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY AND RETURN BACK
TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK EMPTY. A2 FROM N17 OFFRAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FENNEL
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETENVILLE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VON WILLIGH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO PLAIN AND OFFLOAD AT CORNER PLAIN AND WANDERERS STREET AND RETURN BACK TO SPRINGS
EMPTY.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2203A1(1001OG3202US10170468)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY
SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN RIGHT  INTO  BULWER R617 ,DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R617, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO UNDERBERG,DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SWARTBERG DROP,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CEDARVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATATIELE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE  R61,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN

7.1.1.2
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N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO  EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)

2208(1001OG8201I410170465)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAUDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL

MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO

CLECO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, PROCEED

AND JOIN LOTHAIR ROAD R33 OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO FERNIE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO

MAYFLOWER OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DUNDONALD TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO ENHLAZATSHE TAXI

RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)

2203A2(1001OG3202US10170464)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD

PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL

NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)

2203(1001OG30014B10170461)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,TURN RIGHT INTO

ALBERT LUTHULI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  CHURCH  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICHMOND,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

PASS IXOPO,UMZIMKHULU DROP OFF,KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO

UMTATA EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT BIZANA, FLAGSTAFF, MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)

2201A1(1001OG8200UG10170460)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PETITE ROAD R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN

R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO ENKANDASTRIA CULLINAN,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LIBA NGENI ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FOURTH AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.2
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BOKSBURG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST STREET INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)(SLDTA)2201(1001OG8200UG10170458)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET,TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFFRAMP INTO
R25,BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BAPSFONTEIN ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ENKANDASTRIA ROAD R513,DROP OFF AT FOURWAY STOP AND ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO FOURWAY STOP DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL WELGEDACHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 3RD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET, INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2203A2(1001OG30014B10170454)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL
NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110831
0

2) IA SAMBO 6706045551088 3) 33 JAMES STREET, WELGEDACHT, SPRINGS, 1559
Springs Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108(1001OG8203FF10124035)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :
PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108A1(1001OG8203FF10124036)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT ROAD R555,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK ROAD N12,TURN LEFT INTO OGIES/BALMORAL OFF
RAMP R545 DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VULINDLELA TAXI RANK AT PHOLA  DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACKHILL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKHILL R555, TURN RIGHT
INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS
:PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2109(1001OG820AMP10124037)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED

7.1.1.3.
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STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT  AND JOIN OLD PRETRORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAN PIENAAR ROAD R40,PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO WHITE RIVER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KRUGER PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KLEINHANS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HAZYVIEW ROAD R538,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO WHITE RIVER ENT. MAIN

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBOKRAND R40,TURN LEFT INTO BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Delmas (Delmas) (Destination) -

GPEMM(SLDTA)2111(1001OG8205RT10124040)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO

WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE ,INTO 

DELMAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(SLDTA)2112(1001OG20019F10124042)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL

MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO

CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N2 PONGOLA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK . 

7.1.1.5.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(SLDTA)2113(1001OG5000ZA10124043)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO

WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GELUK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN ROAD/PRETORIA

ROAD R50,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT/

MIDDELBERG R575,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN

RIEBEECK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STOFBERG

R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BLINK WATER,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO STEEL POORT DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DIRKWINTERBATCH ROAD R555/37,TURN LEFT

NTO LIONVILLE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMM(SLDTA)2114(1001OG5000ZM10124044)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO

WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD

N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL

ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GLOBLERSDAL ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD

D1547,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TAFELKOP DROP OFF,ELUCAU  DROP OFF AND LOAD,SEPHAKU

MONSTERLOOS DROP OFF AND LOAD,VLEISCHBOOM DROP OFF AND LOAD,NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD

,POKWANE DROP OFF ANDNLOAD,GLENCOWIE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO

ROAD, INTO JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(SLDTA)2115(1001OG52090G10124045)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51 BAPSFONTEIN

ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO IKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD

R513/R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LIBANGENI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SIYABUSWA/MARBLEHALL

R573,TURN LEFT INTO ROADTAN ROAD N11,TURN RIGHT INTO IMMERPAN ZEBEDIELA ROAD DROP OFF

7.1.1.8.

86



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1533

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE ROAD R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN
TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2115A1(1001OG52090G10124047)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD M44,TURN LEFT INTO BIRCH STREEET
M32,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELM ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN THIRD AVENUE BRADEL,TURN RIGHT
INTO HIGHT ROAD,M57/23,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DANI
JOUBERT N1,PROCEED INTO PHUMLANI PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP  NYL PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2117(1001OG8201D610124180)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD  R25,TURN
LEFT NTO DE LAEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD R568/R513,TURN RIGHT INTO
LIBANGENI R568,PROCEED INTO EKNGAL DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2121(1001OG5201N610124275)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL R33,AT  T-JUNCTION PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND  TURN
RIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nelspruit (Nelspruit) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2124(1001OG8207RO10124575)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
STREET INTO NELSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2125(1001OG82026010124576)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS  STREET
INTO ERMELO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126(1001OG8201I410124577)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

7.1.1.1
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MURRAY
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TAUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET RETIEF,TURN RIGHT
INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A1(1001OG8201I410124579)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT N STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SLUITER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEGDEWOOD STREET,TU PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET
RETIEF,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(SLDTA)2103(1001OG8000RL10124939)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD
R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANCHOR ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO KINROSS MINE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R546,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO EMBHALENHLE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCJ(SLDTA)2103.A1(1001OG8000RL10124941)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN L EFT INTO ERMELO
ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND PASS DEVON,LESLEY,TURN RIGHT INTO R547 OLD STANDERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EVANDER R580,TURNLEFT INTO SECUNDA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SECUNDA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ladysmith (Ladysmith/Emnambithi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2118(1001OG2202DH10124949)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD M63,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD
R42,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,OFF RAMP INTO BALFOUR R23,PASS GRYLINGSTAD,TURN LEFT INTO NELSON
MANDELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN VOLKRAST R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN
PIENAAR,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOLKRAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./
R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Leandra/Leslie (Highveld East Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2119(1001OG8203DS10124951)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEDD STRAIGHT INTO
DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD,R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LESLEY
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOHANG TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE

7.1.1.1
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TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(SLDTA)2203A2(1001OG30014B10170454)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD

PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL

NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)(SLDTA)2201(1001OG8200UG10170458)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET,TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT

ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFFRAMP INTO

R25,BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BAPSFONTEIN ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

ENKANDASTRIA ROAD R513,DROP OFF AT FOURWAY STOP AND ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO FOURWAY STOP DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL WELGEDACHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 3RD

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET, INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)

2201A1(1001OG8200UG10170460)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PETITE ROAD R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN

R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO ENKANDASTRIA CULLINAN,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LIBA NGENI ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FOURTH AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

BOKSBURG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 

FIRST STREET INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)

2203(1001OG30014B10170461)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,TURN RIGHT INTO

ALBERT LUTHULI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  CHURCH  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICHMOND,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

PASS IXOPO,UMZIMKHULU DROP OFF,KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO

UMTATA EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT BIZANA, FLAGSTAFF, MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)

2203A2(1001OG3202US10170464)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST

7.1.1.2
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL
NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2208(1001OG8201I410170465)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAUDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, PROCEED
AND JOIN LOTHAIR ROAD R33 OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO FERNIE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MAYFLOWER OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DUNDONALD TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO ENHLAZATSHE TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2203A1(1001OG3202US10170468)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY
SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN RIGHT  INTO  BULWER R617 ,DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R617, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO UNDERBERG,DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SWARTBERG DROP,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CEDARVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATATIELE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE  R61,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN
N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO  EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A2(1001OG8201I410172890)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRAND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAHAMBA BORDER POST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MR 9,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTOI NHLANGANO
HLATHIKHULU ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO ROAD MR11,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: A1 FROM N17 TURN WITS RIFLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN LAKE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET, TURN

7.1.1.2
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RIGHT INTO GEORGE STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY AND RETURN BACK
TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK EMPTY. A2 FROM N17 OFFRAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FENNEL
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETENVILLE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VON WILLIGH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO PLAIN AND OFFLOAD AT CORNER PLAIN AND WANDERERS STREET AND RETURN BACK TO SPRINGS
EMPTY.

1) AOGPGP0110881
0

2) TL ZWANE 4808015578083 3) 1696 DURBAN DRIVE, SLOVO PARK, SPRINGS,
1559 Springs Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108(1001OG8203FF10124035)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :
PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108A1(1001OG8203FF10124036)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT ROAD R555,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK ROAD N12,TURN LEFT INTO OGIES/BALMORAL OFF
RAMP R545 DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VULINDLELA TAXI RANK AT PHOLA  DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACKHILL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKHILL R555, TURN RIGHT
INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS
:PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2109(1001OG820AMP10124037)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN OLD PRETRORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAN PIENAAR ROAD R40,PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO WHITE RIVER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KRUGER PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KLEINHANS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HAZYVIEW ROAD R538,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO WHITE RIVER ENT. MAIN
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBOKRAND R40,TURN LEFT INTO BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Delmas (Delmas) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2111(1001OG8205RT10124040)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE ,INTO 
DELMAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2112(1001OG20019F10124042)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N2 PONGOLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK . 

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2113(1001OG5000ZA10124043)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GELUK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN ROAD/PRETORIA
ROAD R50,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT/
MIDDELBERG R575,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
RIEBEECK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STOFBERG
R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BLINK WATER,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO STEEL POORT DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DIRKWINTERBATCH ROAD R555/37,TURN LEFT
NTO LIONVILLE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2114(1001OG5000ZM10124044)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GLOBLERSDAL ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD
D1547,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TAFELKOP DROP OFF,ELUCAU  DROP OFF AND LOAD,SEPHAKU
MONSTERLOOS DROP OFF AND LOAD,VLEISCHBOOM DROP OFF AND LOAD,NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD
,POKWANE DROP OFF ANDNLOAD,GLENCOWIE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO
ROAD, INTO JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2115(1001OG52090G10124045)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51 BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO IKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD
R513/R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LIBANGENI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SIYABUSWA/MARBLEHALL
R573,TURN LEFT INTO ROADTAN ROAD N11,TURN RIGHT INTO IMMERPAN ZEBEDIELA ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE ROAD R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2115A1(1001OG52090G10124047)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD M44,TURN LEFT INTO BIRCH STREEET
M32,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELM ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN THIRD AVENUE BRADEL,TURN RIGHT
INTO HIGHT ROAD,M57/23,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DANI
JOUBERT N1,PROCEED INTO PHUMLANI PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP  NYL PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2117(1001OG8201D610124180)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD  R25,TURN
LEFT NTO DE LAEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD R568/R513,TURN RIGHT INTO
LIBANGENI R568,PROCEED INTO EKNGAL DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2121(1001OG5201N610124275)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL R33,AT  T-JUNCTION PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND  TURN
RIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nelspruit (Nelspruit) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2124(1001OG8207RO10124575)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
STREET INTO NELSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2125(1001OG82026010124576)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS  STREET
INTO ERMELO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126(1001OG8201I410124577)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MURRAY
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TAUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET RETIEF,TURN RIGHT
INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A1(1001OG8201I410124579)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT N STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SLUITER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEGDEWOOD STREET,TU PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET
RETIEF,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(SLDTA)2103(1001OG8000RL10124939)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD
R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANCHOR ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO KINROSS MINE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R546,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO EMBHALENHLE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCJ(SLDTA)2103.A1(1001OG8000RL10124941)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN L EFT INTO ERMELO
ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND PASS DEVON,LESLEY,TURN RIGHT INTO R547 OLD STANDERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EVANDER R580,TURNLEFT INTO SECUNDA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SECUNDA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ladysmith (Ladysmith/Emnambithi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2118(1001OG2202DH10124949)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD M63,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD
R42,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,OFF RAMP INTO BALFOUR R23,PASS GRYLINGSTAD,TURN LEFT INTO NELSON
MANDELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN VOLKRAST R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN
PIENAAR,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOLKRAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./
R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Leandra/Leslie (Highveld East Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2119(1001OG8203DS10124951)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEDD STRAIGHT INTO
DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD,R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LESLEY
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOHANG TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE
TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2203A2(1001OG30014B10170454)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL
NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)(SLDTA)2201(1001OG8200UG10170458)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET,TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFFRAMP INTO
R25,BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BAPSFONTEIN ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ENKANDASTRIA ROAD R513,DROP OFF AT FOURWAY STOP AND ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO FOURWAY STOP DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL WELGEDACHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 3RD

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET, INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK. 

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)

2201A1(1001OG8200UG10170460)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PETITE ROAD R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN

R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO ENKANDASTRIA CULLINAN,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LIBA NGENI ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FOURTH AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

BOKSBURG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 

FIRST STREET INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)

2203(1001OG30014B10170461)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,TURN RIGHT INTO

ALBERT LUTHULI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  CHURCH  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICHMOND,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

PASS IXOPO,UMZIMKHULU DROP OFF,KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO

UMTATA EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT BIZANA, FLAGSTAFF, MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)

2203A2(1001OG3202US10170464)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD

PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL

NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)

2208(1001OG8201I410170465)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAUDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL

MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO

CLECO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, PROCEED

AND JOIN LOTHAIR ROAD R33 OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO FERNIE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO

MAYFLOWER OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DUNDONALD TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO ENHLAZATSHE TAXI

RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

95



	1544	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2203A1(1001OG3202US10170468)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY
SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN RIGHT  INTO  BULWER R617 ,DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R617, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO UNDERBERG,DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SWARTBERG DROP,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CEDARVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATATIELE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE  R61,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN
N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO  EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A2(1001OG8201I410172890)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRAND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAHAMBA BORDER POST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MR 9,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTOI NHLANGANO
HLATHIKHULU ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO ROAD MR11,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: A1 FROM N17 TURN WITS RIFLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN LAKE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO GEORGE STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY AND RETURN BACK
TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK EMPTY. A2 FROM N17 OFFRAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FENNEL
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETENVILLE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VON WILLIGH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO PLAIN AND OFFLOAD AT CORNER PLAIN AND WANDERERS STREET AND RETURN BACK TO SPRINGS
EMPTY.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110881
1

2) TL ZWANE 4808015578083 3) 1696 DURBAN DRIVE, SLOVO PARK, SPRINGS,
1559 Springs Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108(1001OG8203FF10124035)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :
PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1.
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108A1(1001OG8203FF10124036)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT ROAD R555,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK ROAD N12,TURN LEFT INTO OGIES/BALMORAL OFF
RAMP R545 DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VULINDLELA TAXI RANK AT PHOLA  DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACKHILL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKHILL R555, TURN RIGHT
INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS
:PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2109(1001OG820AMP10124037)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN OLD PRETRORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAN PIENAAR ROAD R40,PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO WHITE RIVER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KRUGER PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KLEINHANS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HAZYVIEW ROAD R538,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO WHITE RIVER ENT. MAIN
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBOKRAND R40,TURN LEFT INTO BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Delmas (Delmas) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2111(1001OG8205RT10124040)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE ,INTO 
DELMAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2112(1001OG20019F10124042)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N2 PONGOLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK . 

7.1.1.5.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2113(1001OG5000ZA10124043)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GELUK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN ROAD/PRETORIA
ROAD R50,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT/
MIDDELBERG R575,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
RIEBEECK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STOFBERG
R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BLINK WATER,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO STEEL POORT DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DIRKWINTERBATCH ROAD R555/37,TURN LEFT
NTO LIONVILLE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2114(1001OG5000ZM10124044)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.7.
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DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GLOBLERSDAL ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD
D1547,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TAFELKOP DROP OFF,ELUCAU  DROP OFF AND LOAD,SEPHAKU
MONSTERLOOS DROP OFF AND LOAD,VLEISCHBOOM DROP OFF AND LOAD,NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD
,POKWANE DROP OFF ANDNLOAD,GLENCOWIE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO
ROAD, INTO JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2115(1001OG52090G10124045)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51 BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO IKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD
R513/R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LIBANGENI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SIYABUSWA/MARBLEHALL
R573,TURN LEFT INTO ROADTAN ROAD N11,TURN RIGHT INTO IMMERPAN ZEBEDIELA ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE ROAD R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2115A1(1001OG52090G10124047)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD M44,TURN LEFT INTO BIRCH STREEET
M32,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELM ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN THIRD AVENUE BRADEL,TURN RIGHT
INTO HIGHT ROAD,M57/23,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DANI
JOUBERT N1,PROCEED INTO PHUMLANI PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP  NYL PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2117(1001OG8201D610124180)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD  R25,TURN
LEFT NTO DE LAEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD R568/R513,TURN RIGHT INTO
LIBANGENI R568,PROCEED INTO EKNGAL DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2121(1001OG5201N610124275)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL R33,AT  T-JUNCTION PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND  TURN
RIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nelspruit (Nelspruit) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2124(1001OG8207RO10124575)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
STREET INTO NELSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2125(1001OG82026010124576)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS  STREET
INTO ERMELO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126(1001OG8201I410124577)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MURRAY
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TAUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET RETIEF,TURN RIGHT
INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A1(1001OG8201I410124579)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT N STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SLUITER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEGDEWOOD STREET,TU PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET
RETIEF,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(SLDTA)2103(1001OG8000RL10124939)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD
R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANCHOR ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO KINROSS MINE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R546,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO EMBHALENHLE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCJ(SLDTA)2103.A1(1001OG8000RL10124941)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN L EFT INTO ERMELO
ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND PASS DEVON,LESLEY,TURN RIGHT INTO R547 OLD STANDERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EVANDER R580,TURNLEFT INTO SECUNDA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SECUNDA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ladysmith (Ladysmith/Emnambithi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2118(1001OG2202DH10124949)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD M63,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD
R42,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,OFF RAMP INTO BALFOUR R23,PASS GRYLINGSTAD,TURN LEFT INTO NELSON
MANDELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN VOLKRAST R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN
PIENAAR,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOLKRAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./
R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Leandra/Leslie (Highveld East Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2119(1001OG8203DS10124951)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEDD STRAIGHT INTO
DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD,R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LESLEY
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOHANG TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE
TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2203A2(1001OG30014B10170454)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL
NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)(SLDTA)2201(1001OG8200UG10170458)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET,TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFFRAMP INTO
R25,BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BAPSFONTEIN ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ENKANDASTRIA ROAD R513,DROP OFF AT FOURWAY STOP AND ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO FOURWAY STOP DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL WELGEDACHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 3RD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET, INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2201A1(1001OG8200UG10170460)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PETITE ROAD R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO ENKANDASTRIA CULLINAN,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LIBA NGENI ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FOURTH AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BOKSBURG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST STREET INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2203(1001OG30014B10170461)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBERT LUTHULI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  CHURCH  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICHMOND,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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PASS IXOPO,UMZIMKHULU DROP OFF,KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO
UMTATA EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT BIZANA, FLAGSTAFF, MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2203A2(1001OG3202US10170464)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL
NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2208(1001OG8201I410170465)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAUDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, PROCEED
AND JOIN LOTHAIR ROAD R33 OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO FERNIE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MAYFLOWER OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DUNDONALD TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO ENHLAZATSHE TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2203A1(1001OG3202US10170468)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY
SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN RIGHT  INTO  BULWER R617 ,DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R617, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO UNDERBERG,DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SWARTBERG DROP,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CEDARVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATATIELE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE  R61,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN
N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO  EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A2(1001OG8201I410172890)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRAND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAHAMBA BORDER POST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MR 9,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTOI NHLANGANO
HLATHIKHULU ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO ROAD MR11,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: A1 FROM N17 TURN WITS RIFLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN LAKE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO GEORGE STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY AND RETURN BACK
TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK EMPTY. A2 FROM N17 OFFRAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FENNEL
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETENVILLE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VON WILLIGH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO PLAIN AND OFFLOAD AT CORNER PLAIN AND WANDERERS STREET AND RETURN BACK TO SPRINGS
EMPTY.

1) AOGPGP0110881
2

2) ME MHLANGA 5610205367080 3) PLOT 161 PEARL ROAD, ENDICOTT, SPRINGS, 1562
Springs Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108(1001OG8203FF10124035)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :
PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108A1(1001OG8203FF10124036)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT ROAD R555,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK ROAD N12,TURN LEFT INTO OGIES/BALMORAL OFF
RAMP R545 DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VULINDLELA TAXI RANK AT PHOLA  DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACKHILL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKHILL R555, TURN RIGHT
INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS
:PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2109(1001OG820AMP10124037)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN OLD PRETRORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAN PIENAAR ROAD R40,PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO WHITE RIVER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KRUGER PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KLEINHANS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HAZYVIEW ROAD R538,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO WHITE RIVER ENT. MAIN
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBOKRAND R40,TURN LEFT INTO BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Delmas (Delmas) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2111(1001OG8205RT10124040)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
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WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE ,INTO 
DELMAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2112(1001OG20019F10124042)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N2 PONGOLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK . 

7.1.1.5.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2113(1001OG5000ZA10124043)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GELUK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN ROAD/PRETORIA
ROAD R50,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT/
MIDDELBERG R575,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
RIEBEECK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STOFBERG
R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BLINK WATER,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO STEEL POORT DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DIRKWINTERBATCH ROAD R555/37,TURN LEFT
NTO LIONVILLE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2114(1001OG5000ZM10124044)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GLOBLERSDAL ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD
D1547,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TAFELKOP DROP OFF,ELUCAU  DROP OFF AND LOAD,SEPHAKU
MONSTERLOOS DROP OFF AND LOAD,VLEISCHBOOM DROP OFF AND LOAD,NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD
,POKWANE DROP OFF ANDNLOAD,GLENCOWIE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO
ROAD, INTO JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2115(1001OG52090G10124045)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51 BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO IKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD
R513/R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LIBANGENI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SIYABUSWA/MARBLEHALL
R573,TURN LEFT INTO ROADTAN ROAD N11,TURN RIGHT INTO IMMERPAN ZEBEDIELA ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE ROAD R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2115A1(1001OG52090G10124047)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.9.
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INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD M44,TURN LEFT INTO BIRCH STREEET
M32,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELM ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN THIRD AVENUE BRADEL,TURN RIGHT
INTO HIGHT ROAD,M57/23,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DANI
JOUBERT N1,PROCEED INTO PHUMLANI PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP  NYL PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2117(1001OG8201D610124180)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD  R25,TURN
LEFT NTO DE LAEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD R568/R513,TURN RIGHT INTO
LIBANGENI R568,PROCEED INTO EKNGAL DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2121(1001OG5201N610124275)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL R33,AT  T-JUNCTION PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND  TURN
RIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nelspruit (Nelspruit) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2124(1001OG8207RO10124575)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
STREET INTO NELSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2125(1001OG82026010124576)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS  STREET
INTO ERMELO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126(1001OG8201I410124577)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MURRAY
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TAUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET RETIEF,TURN RIGHT
INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF
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AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A1(1001OG8201I410124579)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT N STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SLUITER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEGDEWOOD STREET,TU PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET
RETIEF,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(SLDTA)2103(1001OG8000RL10124939)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD
R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANCHOR ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO KINROSS MINE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R546,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO EMBHALENHLE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCJ(SLDTA)2103.A1(1001OG8000RL10124941)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN L EFT INTO ERMELO
ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND PASS DEVON,LESLEY,TURN RIGHT INTO R547 OLD STANDERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EVANDER R580,TURNLEFT INTO SECUNDA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SECUNDA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ladysmith (Ladysmith/Emnambithi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2118(1001OG2202DH10124949)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD M63,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD
R42,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,OFF RAMP INTO BALFOUR R23,PASS GRYLINGSTAD,TURN LEFT INTO NELSON
MANDELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN VOLKRAST R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN
PIENAAR,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOLKRAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./
R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Leandra/Leslie (Highveld East Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2119(1001OG8203DS10124951)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEDD STRAIGHT INTO
DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD,R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LESLEY
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOHANG TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE
TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2203A2(1001OG30014B10170454)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL
NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)(SLDTA)2201(1001OG8200UG10170458)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET,TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFFRAMP INTO
R25,BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BAPSFONTEIN ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ENKANDASTRIA ROAD R513,DROP OFF AT FOURWAY STOP AND ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO FOURWAY STOP DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL WELGEDACHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 3RD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET, INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2201A1(1001OG8200UG10170460)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PETITE ROAD R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO ENKANDASTRIA CULLINAN,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LIBA NGENI ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FOURTH AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BOKSBURG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST STREET INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2203(1001OG30014B10170461)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBERT LUTHULI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  CHURCH  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICHMOND,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS IXOPO,UMZIMKHULU DROP OFF,KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO
UMTATA EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT BIZANA, FLAGSTAFF, MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2203A2(1001OG3202US10170464)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL
NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2208(1001OG8201I410170465)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAUDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, PROCEED
AND JOIN LOTHAIR ROAD R33 OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO FERNIE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MAYFLOWER OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DUNDONALD TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO ENHLAZATSHE TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2203A1(1001OG3202US10170468)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY
SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN RIGHT  INTO  BULWER R617 ,DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R617, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO UNDERBERG,DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SWARTBERG DROP,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CEDARVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATATIELE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE  R61,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN
N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO  EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A2(1001OG8201I410172890)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRAND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAHAMBA BORDER POST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MR 9,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTOI NHLANGANO
HLATHIKHULU ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO ROAD MR11,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: A1 FROM N17 TURN WITS RIFLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN LAKE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO GEORGE STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY AND RETURN BACK
TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK EMPTY. A2 FROM N17 OFFRAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FENNEL
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETENVILLE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VON WILLIGH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO PLAIN AND OFFLOAD AT CORNER PLAIN AND WANDERERS STREET AND RETURN BACK TO SPRINGS
EMPTY.

7.1.1.2
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1)
4

2) ME MHLANGA 5610205367080 3)
Springs Long Distance Taxi Association 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108(1001OG8203FF10124035)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :
PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2108A1(1001OG8203FF10124036)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT ROAD R555,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK ROAD N12,TURN LEFT INTO OGIES/BALMORAL OFF
RAMP R545 DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VULINDLELA TAXI RANK AT PHOLA  DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACKHILL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKHILL R555, TURN RIGHT
INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS
:PERSIDA,ELOFF,DELMAS,OGIES DROP OFF, BLACKHILL DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EADIE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ROGER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2109(1001OG820AMP10124037)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN OLD PRETRORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAN PIENAAR ROAD R40,PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO WHITE RIVER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KRUGER PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KLEINHANS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HAZYVIEW ROAD R538,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO WHITE RIVER ENT. MAIN
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBOKRAND R40,TURN LEFT INTO BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Delmas (Delmas) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2111(1001OG8205RT10124040)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE ,INTO 
DELMAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2112(1001OG20019F10124042)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N2 PONGOLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK . 

7.1.1.5.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2113(1001OG5000ZA10124043)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.6.
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SANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GELUK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN ROAD/PRETORIA
ROAD R50,TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT/
MIDDELBERG R575,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO VAN
RIEBEECK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STOFBERG
R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BLINK WATER,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSENEKAL DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO STEEL POORT DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DIRKWINTERBATCH ROAD R555/37,TURN LEFT
NTO LIONVILLE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2114(1001OG5000ZM10124044)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GLOBLERSDAL ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GLOBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD
D1547,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TAFELKOP DROP OFF,ELUCAU  DROP OFF AND LOAD,SEPHAKU
MONSTERLOOS DROP OFF AND LOAD,VLEISCHBOOM DROP OFF AND LOAD,NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD
,POKWANE DROP OFF ANDNLOAD,GLENCOWIE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO
ROAD, INTO JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2115(1001OG52090G10124045)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51 BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO IKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD
R513/R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LIBANGENI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SIYABUSWA/MARBLEHALL
R573,TURN LEFT INTO ROADTAN ROAD N11,TURN RIGHT INTO IMMERPAN ZEBEDIELA ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE ROAD R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N1,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2115A1(1001OG52090G10124047)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PETIT R51,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD M44,TURN LEFT INTO BIRCH STREEET
M32,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELM ROAD,PROCEED AND JOIN THIRD AVENUE BRADEL,TURN RIGHT
INTO HIGHT ROAD,M57/23,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DANI
JOUBERT N1,PROCEED INTO PHUMLANI PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CAROUSEL PLAZA,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP  NYL PLAZA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMUTS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO GROBLER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DAHL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PRIME SUPERMARKET TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2117(1001OG8201D610124180)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO
WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PERSIDA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SANDRA DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT INTO ELOFF DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMAS,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAREL CILLIERS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,PROPCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD  R25,TURN
LEFT NTO DE LAEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANDUSTRIA /CULLINAN ROAD R568/R513,TURN RIGHT INTO
LIBANGENI R568,PROCEED INTO EKNGAL DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Marble Hall (Marblehall) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2121(1001OG5201N610124275)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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WELGEDACHT R555 ,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WITBANK ROAD
N12,OFF RAMP,AND TURN LEFT INTO   BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD R42,TURN RIGHT INTO GROBLERSDAL
ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: VERINA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MARBLE HALL R33,AT  T-JUNCTION PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND  TURN
RIGHT INTO MARBLE HALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Nelspruit (Nelspruit) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2124(1001OG8207RO10124575)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO WITBANK N12,PROCEED AND PASS MIDDELBURG TOLL PLAZA,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BELFAST,MACHADODORP PLAZA N4,TURN LEFT INTO HARDEKOOL STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLD PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
STREET INTO NELSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2125(1001OG82026010124576)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS  STREET
INTO ERMELO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126(1001OG8201I410124577)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MURRAY
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TAUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET RETIEF,TURN RIGHT
INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A1(1001OG8201I410124579)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT N STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SLUITER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEGDEWOOD STREET,TU PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET IN PIET
RETIEF,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAND STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARK STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(SLDTA)2103(1001OG8000RL10124939)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD
R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ANCHOR ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO KINROSS MINE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD R546,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO EMBHALENHLE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Secunda Taxi Rank(Secunda) (Destination) -
GPCJ(SLDTA)2103.A1(1001OG8000RL10124941)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET,TURN L EFT INTO ERMELO

7.1.1.1
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ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND PASS DEVON,LESLEY,TURN RIGHT INTO R547 OLD STANDERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EVANDER R580,TURNLEFT INTO SECUNDA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SECUNDA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK .

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Ladysmith (Ladysmith/Emnambithi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2118(1001OG2202DH10124949)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD M63,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD
R42,TURN LEFT INTO N3 ,OFF RAMP INTO BALFOUR R23,PASS GRYLINGSTAD,TURN LEFT INTO NELSON
MANDELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN VOLKRAST R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN
PIENAAR,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGSNEK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOLKRAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./
R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Leandra/Leslie (Highveld East Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2119(1001OG8203DS10124951)FROM SPRINGS TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEDD STRAIGHT INTO
DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO STANDERTON ROAD,R50,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LESLEY
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEBOHANG TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE
TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2203A2(1001OG30014B10170454)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL
NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)(SLDTA)2201(1001OG8200UG10170458)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET,TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,)TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFFRAMP INTO
R25,BRONKHORSTPRUIT ROAD,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BAPSFONTEIN ROAD R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CULLINAN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ENKANDASTRIA ROAD R513,DROP OFF AT FOURWAY STOP AND ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO FOURWAY STOP DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL WELGEDACHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 3RD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET, INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwaggafontein (Thembisile Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2201A1(1001OG8200UG10170460)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PETITE ROAD R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN
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R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT,TURN LEFT INTO ENKANDASTRIA CULLINAN,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LIBA NGENI ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOTO ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KWAGAFONTEIN,TURN RIGHT INTO KWAGGA C, INTO KWAGAFONTEIN PLAZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL FOURTH AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BOKSBURG STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST STREET INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2203(1001OG30014B10170461)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBERT LUTHULI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  CHURCH  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R56, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICHMOND,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS IXOPO,UMZIMKHULU DROP OFF,KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO
UMTATA EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT BIZANA, FLAGSTAFF, MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2203A2(1001OG3202US10170464)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT  WITH N1,PASS KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, PARYS, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WYNBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO N6 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RIEDERSBURG ,PASS SMITHFIELD DROP OFF,ROUXVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL
NORTH DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMES TOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R61 COFIMVABA DROP OFF,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO TSOMO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQAMAKHWE DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BUTTERWORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO IDUTYWA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN NELSON MANDELA DRIVE, LEFT INTO YORK ROAD,INTO  UMTATA EAGLES STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT IDUTYWA, BUTTERWORTH, COFIMVABA AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) - GPEMM(STA) (SLDTA)
2208(1001OG8201I410170465)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NAUDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO, PROCEED
AND JOIN LOTHAIR ROAD R33 OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO FERNIE TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO
MAYFLOWER OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO DUNDONALD TAXI RANK OFFLOAD, PROCEED TO ENHLAZATSHE TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2203A1(1001OG3202US10170468)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  THEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO ROAD,TURN LEF INTO 12TH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY
SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN RIGHT  INTO  BULWER R617 ,DROP OFF
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R617, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO UNDERBERG,DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SWARTBERG DROP,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CEDARVILLE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATATIELE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N2, KOKSTAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PHAKADE  R61,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIZANA DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLAGSTAFF DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LUSIKISIKI DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND JOIN
N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO T21, INTO TSOLO TAXI RANK DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO N2,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA,TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELLIOT STREET,INTO  EAGLES  STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(UMTATA) DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: LOAD AT MATATIELE AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(SLDTA)2126A2(1001OG8201I410172890)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: DEVON,LEANDRA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NODA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KINROSS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RASOL
MALEK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TRICHARD WITH VOORTREKKER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VISSER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT BACK TO N17,TURN  RIGHT INTO EEUFEES STREET IN BETHAL,TURN LEFT INTO
CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLECO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SCHEEPERS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT WITH N17 ERMELO,TURN LEFT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ENNIS 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE,TURN LEFT INTO NAUDE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,TURN RIGHT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
BORDER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ROAD N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KERK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRAND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAHAMBA BORDER POST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MR 9,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTOI NHLANGANO
HLATHIKHULU ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO ROAD MR11,TURN RIGHT INTO NHLANGANO TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD

RETURN ROUTE: A1 FROM N17 TURN WITS RIFLE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN LAKE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO GEORGE STREET, LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK, OFFLOAD ONLY AND RETURN BACK
TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK EMPTY. A2 FROM N17 OFFRAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO FENNEL
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETENVILLE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VON WILLIGH STREET, TURN LEFT
INTO PLAIN AND OFFLOAD AT CORNER PLAIN AND WANDERERS STREET AND RETURN BACK TO SPRINGS
EMPTY.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110926
5

2) LG MANONI 4908210210084 3) 8664 UNIT F, THOKOZA, ALBERTON, 1426 Greater
Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
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LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.8.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.9.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
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TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0110926
7

2) BRIAN FREDDY RICHARDSON
8003215584083

3) 4  MOPPET ST, EDENPARK, ALBERTON, 0000
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.4.
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STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

7.1.1.9.
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RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110926
8

2) JM DHLAMINI 6710095334080 3) 9135 KHUMALO STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1.
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LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM

7.1.1.6.
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

125



	1574	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146

7.1.1.2
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TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110927
2

2) JZ NDLOVU 5007195396080 3) 543 SEMAKE STREET, SPRUITVIEW, SPRUIT, 1431
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.3.
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TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.
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ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN

7.1.1.2
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RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110928
9

2) T M MATHEBULA 5412300702083 3) 8094 GWALA STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON, 1426
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1.
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PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP

7.1.1.5.
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OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1
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ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &7.1.1.1
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SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
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ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110930
7

2) S.G DUMAKUDE 6606095324081 3) 787 MDAKANE ST, TOKOZA, TOKOZA, 1426 Greater
Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.3.
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INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK

TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN

LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,

TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO

END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES

ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146

TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE

FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

7.1.1.1
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COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
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LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110933
3

2) PA FOJISA 6108110608085 3) 1320 GAMEDE STREET, P.O THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

7.1.1.7.
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COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD

TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

7.1.1.1
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TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET

(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET

DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF

7.1.1.4.
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AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

7.1.1.9.
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UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

7.1.1.1
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2
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END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110935
8

2) MW MASHALA 6803165643082 3) 2280 UMKHULONJANE STREET, REIGER PARK,
BOKSBURG, 1459 Reiger Park Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2008(1205DB1001K200051876)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUPOORT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.
ALONG THE ROUTE PICK UP PASSENGERS.

7.1.1.1.

RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE)
(Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2007(1205DB1001MM00051875)FROM RAMAPHOSA REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,NEXT TO THE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON ELSBURG INTO PRESIDENT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.2.
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INTO LEON FEREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(WADEVILLE) (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2006(1001K21000B200051874)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN LEFT IN TO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAVIDSON ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RANDALL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO LEEDS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRISTOL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2005(1001K21000IR00051873)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,KEEP LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT ON JET PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT ELANDSFONTEIN
TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT ON GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KELLY ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIDGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELIZABETH
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFRT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2004(1000BD1001K200051872)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK ON EAST CENTRAL ROAD LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDEBLOM
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRAKE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WAL DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO OUKAMP
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEON
FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,AT FOURWAY STOP AT CORNER
GERRIE OBERHOLZER AND ST.ANTHONY ROAD,U-TURN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER
,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERRERIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADERLEY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG
MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2003(1000JC1001ME10051870)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATEED TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OUKAMP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NORTH BONDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17 WEST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HARISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WEMMMERPAN  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO N17 EAST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO E –CENTRAL,TURN LEFT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDE BLOM STREET.

7.1.1.6.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET & BREE STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2002(1000P11001ND10051869)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM  TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BREE,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO POWER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

7.1.1.7.
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STREET,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT INTO TULIP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PETUNIA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
GEODEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC  CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2001(1000XP1001K200051865)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAT RAND
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUW POORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BOKSBURG TOWN  MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE:TURN LEFT  INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET ,TURN
LEFT INTO MIDDLE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE
OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC 
CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0110937
9

2) LJ KHOZA 6408065366089 3) 149 DEWALL STREET, BRACKENDOWNS,
EKURHULENI, 1448 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND

7.1.1.3.
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TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.8.
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GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

7.1.1.1
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TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK

TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN

LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,

TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO

END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES

ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146

TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE

FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110938

1

2) LJ KHOZA 6408065366089 3) 149 DEWALL STREET, BRACKENDOWNS,

EKURHULENI, 1448 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),7.1.1.5.
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ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

7.1.1.1
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BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.2
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(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110938
3

2) LJ KHOZA 6408065366089 3) 149 DEWALL STREET, BRACKENDOWNS,
EKURHULENI, 1448 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND

7.1.1.7.
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TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD

TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
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INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET

(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET

DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
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ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

7.1.1.9.
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STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,

7.1.1.2
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TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES

ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146

TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE

FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0110987

2

2) P MASANGO 6512135709085 3) 295 JOE SLOVO, REIGER PARK, BOKSBURG, 1459

Reiger Park Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMRPTA2001(1000XP1001K200051865)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAT RAND

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUW POORT

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BOKSBURG TOWN  MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN  ROUTE:TURN LEFT  INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT STREET ,TURN

LEFT INTO MIDDLE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE

OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC 

CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET & BREE STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2002(1000P11001ND10051869)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO REFINERY

7.1.1.2.
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORTE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARISON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM  TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO BREE,TURN LEFT INTO END STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M2 EAST,TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO POWER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT,TURN LEFT INTO TULIP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PETUNIA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
GEODEHOOP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SUNNY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ERICA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENCE  SEPTEMBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ANGELIER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE
JONAS STREET,U-TURN AT FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC  CIRCLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOZER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REIGER PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2003(1000JC1001ME10051870)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATEED TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OUKAMP STREET,TURN LEFT INTO NORTH BONDARY ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17 WEST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO DE KORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HARISON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOOI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WEMMMERPAN  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO N17 EAST,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO E –CENTRAL,TURN LEFT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDE BLOM STREET.

7.1.1.3.

WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2004(1000BD1001K200051872)FROM WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK ON EAST CENTRAL ROAD LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUTA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDEBLOM
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRAKE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE WAL DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO OUKAMP
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEON
FERREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER STREET,AT FOURWAY STOP AT CORNER
GERRIE OBERHOLZER AND ST.ANTHONY ROAD,U-TURN,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER
,TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERRERIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO BANK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ADERLEY STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG
MARKET TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

REIGER PARK TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMRPTA2005(1001K21000IR00051873)FROM REIGER PARK TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO LEON FERREIRA
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GOEDEHOOP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MIDDLE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,KEEP LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT ON JET PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD AT ELANDSFONTEIN
TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT ON GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KELLY ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RIDGE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELIZABETH
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFRT INTO
RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO REIGER PARK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(WADEVILLE) (Destination) - GPEMMRPTA2006(1001K21000B200051874)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN LEFT IN TO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAVIDSON ROAD DROP OFF,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RANDALL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO LEEDS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRISTOL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO CORNER DAVIDSON & DEKEMA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE)

(Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMRPTA2007(1205DB1001MM00051875)FROM RAMAPHOSA REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE JONAS STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRUG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,NEXT TO THE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT ON ELSBURG INTO PRESIDENT

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO LEON FEREIRA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GERRIE OBERHOLZER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ARCHIE

JONAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE.

7.1.1.7.

EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMRPTA2008(1205DB1001K200051876)FROM EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LEFT INTO LEEUPOORT,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK.

ALONG THE ROUTE PICK UP PASSENGERS.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0111117

7

2) KL MPURU 6210055426083 3) 4749 PIGGY STREET, ALLANDALE,

JOHANNESBURG, 2000 TEMBISA LONG DISTANCE

TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), ELLISRUS TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPEMM(TELDTA)2601(1001XD1001XE00056266)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET

TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN

M57 TURN RIGHT INTO R562,TURN LEFT INTO R21,TURN LEFT INTO N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KRANSKOP

TOLLGATE,TURN LEFT INTO R33, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELLISRUS R33,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO

R517,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELLISRUS R33  TURN RIGHT INTO R510, TURN RIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO TO FOX ODENDAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HENDRICK STREET TO ELLISRUS TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), LEPOROGONG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -

GPEMM(TELDTA)2602(1001XD1001XF00056267)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN LEFT TO JOIN N1,

TURN LEFT INTO R519, TURN RIGHT INTO R579, TURN RIGHT INTO R37, DROP OFF AT SEROBANENG VILLAGE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R37, TURN RIGHT INTO LEROPORONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), KWANDEBELE (MATSHIDING VILLAGE )TAXI RANK * (Destination) -

GPEMM(TELDTA)2603(1001XD1001XG00056268)FROM  OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD  JOIN MBIZA

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT INTO

R50,TURN LEFT TO JOIN R25,TURN LEFT TO JOIN R568,  PROCEED AND TO JOIN R513,TURN RIGHT INTO

ENKANGALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO R513,  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R568,

TURN RIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO R573 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO

KWAGGAFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN R573, TURN RIGHT TO MOTETI TAXI

RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  TO JOIN R573 TURN LEFT INTO MATSHIDING VILLAGE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN WITH MOLOTO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO R513 AND JOIN

ZAMBEZI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N1,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R21,TURN RIGHT INTO R562,

TURN LEFT INTO M57,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE AT  OAKMOOR STATION PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN

PRETORIA ROAD, TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH PRETORIA ROAD

TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD TURN LEFT INTO GRAFT ROAD TO JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

SHARON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD PASS PRIMROSE TURN  LEFT INTO VICTORIA

STREET AND JOIN M37, TURN LEFT INTO SHORT STREET JOIN WATSON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HIGH

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN 

BACK SAME ROUTE TO JOIN M57, TURN LEFT INTO NAMANI STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MBIZA STREET TO

JOIN OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), OHRISTARD TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2604(1001XD1001XH00056269)FROM WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT INTO R50,TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R25, TURN RIGHT INTO N4  PASS WITBANK,PASS MIDDLEBURG TURN LEFT INTO R36 IN
BALFAST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  LICHTENBURG TO OHRISTARD TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO LEBOYENG VILLAGE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO OHRISTARD TAXI RANK LOAD AND RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), JANE FURSE TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2605(1001XD1001XI00056270)FROM  OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT INTO
R50,TURN LEFT TO JOIN R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTSPRUIT,PASS VERINA,TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN R33 ,PASS GROBLERSDAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO D1547
MOTETEMA ROAD DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO D4397 ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE  AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR
WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2606(1001XD1001XJ00056271)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROUTE  TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET AND   TURN LEFT INTO CHURCH STREET DROP  OFF PROCEED
STRAIGHT  TO PICK ‘N PAY DROP OFF  AND TURN LEFT INTO EXCLECIA STREET  AND  TURN RIGHT INTO
INDIAN CENTRE DROP OFF AND  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PAUL KRUGER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
TO  PIETERSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO R21 TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT
TO R562,TURN LEFT TO MADIBA DRIVE  DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI
RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO MADIBA DRIVE AND JOIN R562,TURN LEFT INTO SOUTH WARD DRIVE,
TURN RIGHT INTO RIVERSIDE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SCORE SHOPPING CENTRE
DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO AUGUST DRIVE PROCEED AND DROP OFF AT EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK  DROP
OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BOSCH STREET AND JOIN TUINFUINTER CRESCENT ,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO  MAYIBUYE SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO FREEDOM ROAD AT
PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT ON  FREEDOM ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETO DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET TURN NRIGHT INTO
NYATHI STREET INTO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2607(1001XD1001XK00056272)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE STREET TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N1, TURN LEFT INTO R519, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF PROCEED  STRAIGHT
TO JOIN R519,TURN RIGHT INTO R579, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO LEBOWAKGOMO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R579, TURN RIGHT  INTO R37, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO SEROBANENG VILLAGE DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK TO JOIN LEBOWAKGOMO TAXI RANK
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO ZEBEDIELA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R519, TURN LEFT INTO N1
PROCEED  STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE
STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MBIZA STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), GIYANE TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2608(1001XD1001XL00056273)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO RTJ NAMANI ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MUNNIK STREET,JOIN R526,PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO  GIYANE MOEKETSI DROP OFF AT MAPHALLE VILLAGE  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GIYANE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), VENDA TAXI RANK(MVUSULUDZO)* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2609(1001XD1001XM00056274)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROUTE  TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.9.
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JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1, PASS  BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON N1, TO MAKHADO TAXI RANK DROP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524  TO THOHOYANDOU
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO
MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI
RANK.

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2610(1001XD1001XN00056275)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN MBIZA STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57,TURN LEFT  INTO R25,TURN RIGHT
INTO R50,TURN LEFT INTO JOIN R25, TURN RIGHT INTO N4, TURN LEFT  INTO MIDDLEBURG R555, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO BURGERSFORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST RAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BOCHUM TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2611(1001XD1001XO00056276)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA  STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO RTJ NAMANI ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROUTE  TURN LEFT INTO  OLD
PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED 
STRAIGHT INTO   GRANSKOP TOLL GATE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NABOOMSPRUIT PASS MOKOPANE
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN WITKLIP STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN R521 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT TO DENDRON AND TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO BOCHUM TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HAMMANSKRAAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(TELDTA)2612(1001XD1001N110057153)FROM OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK LOAD JOIN MBIZA STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO NAMANI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M57, TURN LEFT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN
M57 TURN RIGHT INTO R562, TURN LEFT INTO R21, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO HAAM STREET
TURN RIGHT INTO R101, TURN LEFT INTO HAMMANSKRAAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0111134
3

2) D J MOHLALA 5602190852085 3) 88 HOSPITAL VIEW, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
TEMBISA LOCAL TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601(1001NC1001MS00053977)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO  MADUNA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A1(1001NC1001MS00053978)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.T.J. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.2.
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INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A2(1001NC1001MS00053979)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A3(1001NC1001MS00053980)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI
BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROIP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG
SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT   INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602(1001SC1001SD00053981)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH
SCHOOLDROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT 
INTO BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(SNICO) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK ANND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A1(1001SC1001SD00053982)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,TUREN RIGHT INTO DAN
NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT ITNO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A2(1001SC1001SD00053983)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.8.
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GPEMMTELTA2602A3(1001SE1001SD00053984)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROO OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN ,MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMANGWENI BRIDGE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A4(1001SF1001SD00053985)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
GIYANE ).

7.1.1.9.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A5(1001SG1001SD00053986)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A6(1001SG1001SD00053987)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603(1001SH1001SD00053988)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
ITNO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A1(1001SH1001SD00053989)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A2(1001SI1001SD00053990)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) LOAD,TURN
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LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE )

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A3(1001SJ1001SD00053991)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY
SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604(1001SJ1001MS00053992)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS
NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LAOD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (MAINLINE JIYANE)

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A1(1001SJ1001MS00053993)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A2(1001SH1001MS00053994)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBOTS  NEXT TO
ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  MADUNA
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A3(1001SK1001MS00053995)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 
MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY
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STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE).

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605(1001SH1001NC00053996)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO GEORGE NYANGA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ROBOTS,TURNNRIGHT INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605A1(1001SK1001NC00053997)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE NYANGA
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,TURN  RIGHT
INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (STRAIGHT LINE).

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606(1001SC1001MS00053998)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHO
DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL
GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A1(1001SG1001MS00054001)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEEDS STRAIGHT INTO TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A2(1001SE1001MS00054002)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS
NEXT TO ZAB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
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ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607(1001SM1001SL00054003)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A. MAPHETHO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKHULONG
ROBOTS, TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAM
ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607A1(1001SN1001SL00054004)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  PASS TOTAL GARAGE,TURN LEFT INTO FLINT
MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DRO OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2608(1001SP1001SO00054005)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DRROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PASS MORITING PRIMARY
SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AN DTURN RIGHT INTO JABU MDUNGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP  OFF AND LOAD,PASS WINNIE
MANDELA CLINIC,TURN LEFT INTO TSELOPELO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111134
4

2) D J MOHLALA 5602190852085 3) 88 HOSPITAL VIEW, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
TEMBISA LOCAL TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601(1001NC1001MS00053977)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO  MADUNA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A1(1001NC1001MS00053978)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.T.J. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.2.
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RANK.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A2(1001NC1001MS00053979)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A3(1001NC1001MS00053980)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI
BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROIP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG
SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT   INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602(1001SC1001SD00053981)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH
SCHOOLDROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT 
INTO BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(SNICO) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK ANND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A1(1001SC1001SD00053982)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,TUREN RIGHT INTO DAN
NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT ITNO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A2(1001SC1001SD00053983)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A3(1001SE1001SD00053984)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED

7.1.1.8.
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STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROO OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN ,MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMANGWENI BRIDGE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A4(1001SF1001SD00053985)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
GIYANE ).

7.1.1.9.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A5(1001SG1001SD00053986)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A6(1001SG1001SD00053987)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603(1001SH1001SD00053988)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
ITNO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A1(1001SH1001SD00053989)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A2(1001SI1001SD00053990)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.1
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TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE )

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A3(1001SJ1001SD00053991)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY
SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604(1001SJ1001MS00053992)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS
NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LAOD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (MAINLINE JIYANE)

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A1(1001SJ1001MS00053993)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A2(1001SH1001MS00053994)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBOTS  NEXT TO
ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  MADUNA
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A3(1001SK1001MS00053995)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 
MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY
STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE).

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605(1001SH1001NC00053996)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO GEORGE NYANGA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ROBOTS,TURNNRIGHT INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605A1(1001SK1001NC00053997)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE NYANGA
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,TURN  RIGHT
INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (STRAIGHT LINE).

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606(1001SC1001MS00053998)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHO
DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL
GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A1(1001SG1001MS00054001)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEEDS STRAIGHT INTO TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A2(1001SE1001MS00054002)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS
NEXT TO ZAB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN

7.1.1.2
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607(1001SM1001SL00054003)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A. MAPHETHO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKHULONG

ROBOTS, TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS MORITING PRIMARY

SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAM

ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607A1(1001SN1001SL00054004)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING PRIMARY

SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  PASS TOTAL GARAGE,TURN LEFT INTO FLINT

MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DRO OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2608(1001SP1001SO00054005)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT DRROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PASS MORITING PRIMARY

SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AN DTURN RIGHT INTO JABU MDUNGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP  OFF AND LOAD,PASS WINNIE

MANDELA CLINIC,TURN LEFT INTO TSELOPELO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111233

8

2) AM MADIDA 5806135882087 3) 2416 MHLATHI STREET, DUKATHOLE, GERMISTON,

1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT

7.1.1.1
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
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TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
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TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF

7.1.1.5
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AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD

AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT

INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON

THE SANE ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35

ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN

NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN

ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,

TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK

ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT

AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111262

7

2) B.S KHOZA 6310050354080 3) 4773 ZONE5, ZONKEZIZWE, GERMISTON, 1431

GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
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INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
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AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111262

8

2) B.S KHOZA 6310050354080 3) 4773 ZONE5, ZONKEZIZWE, GERMISTON, 1431

GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE

7.1.1.4.
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TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.
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CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO

7.1.1.2
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CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
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INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
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TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4
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NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5
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ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111325
7

2) CM KEKANA 6604055871084 3) 335 TEANONG SECTION, TEMBISA, SPRINGS, 1632
TEMBISA LOCAL TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601(1001NC1001MS00053977)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO  MADUNA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A1(1001NC1001MS00053978)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.T.J. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.2.
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INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A2(1001NC1001MS00053979)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A3(1001NC1001MS00053980)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI
BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROIP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG
SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT   INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602(1001SC1001SD00053981)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH
SCHOOLDROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT 
INTO BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(SNICO) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK ANND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A1(1001SC1001SD00053982)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,TUREN RIGHT INTO DAN
NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT ITNO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A2(1001SC1001SD00053983)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.8.
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GPEMMTELTA2602A3(1001SE1001SD00053984)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROO OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN ,MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMANGWENI BRIDGE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A4(1001SF1001SD00053985)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
GIYANE ).

7.1.1.9.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A5(1001SG1001SD00053986)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A6(1001SG1001SD00053987)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603(1001SH1001SD00053988)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
ITNO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A1(1001SH1001SD00053989)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A2(1001SI1001SD00053990)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) LOAD,TURN
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LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE )

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A2(1001SH1001MS00053994)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBOTS  NEXT TO
ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  MADUNA
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605(1001SH1001NC00053996)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO GEORGE NYANGA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ROBOTS,TURNNRIGHT INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606(1001SC1001MS00053998)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHO
DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL
GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A1(1001SG1001MS00054001)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEEDS STRAIGHT INTO TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2606A2(1001SE1001MS00054002)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO

BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C

SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS

NEXT TO ZAB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2603A3(1001SJ1001SD00053991)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY

SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN

NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2604(1001SJ1001MS00053992)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO

BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C

SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS

NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LAOD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (MAINLINE JIYANE)

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2604A1(1001SJ1001MS00053993)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.

SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2604A3(1001SK1001MS00053995)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 

MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY

STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE).

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2605A1(1001SK1001NC00053997)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE NYANGA

7.1.1.2
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DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,TURN  RIGHT

INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (STRAIGHT LINE).

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607(1001SM1001SL00054003)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A. MAPHETHO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKHULONG

ROBOTS, TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS MORITING PRIMARY

SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAM

ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607A1(1001SN1001SL00054004)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING PRIMARY

SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  PASS TOTAL GARAGE,TURN LEFT INTO FLINT

MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DRO OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2608(1001SP1001SO00054005)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT DRROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PASS MORITING PRIMARY

SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AN DTURN RIGHT INTO JABU MDUNGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP  OFF AND LOAD,PASS WINNIE

MANDELA CLINIC,TURN LEFT INTO TSELOPELO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111339

1

2) E.F MTSHALI 7404255303080 3) P.O.BOX30355, GERMISTON, EKURHULENI, 1411

GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

7.1.1.3.

227



	1678	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
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ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
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STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.4
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VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0111476
3

2) MP MALOPE 5903155391089 3) 114 119 BUHLE PARK, KLIPPOORTJIE,
KATLEHONG, 1401 Bushbuck Transport Service

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 18 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUSHBUCK RIDGE TELKOM TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTS)0201(1001MM1001WY10056298)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO WITDEEP STREET,  PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO
MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK STREET OFF RAMP LEFT ONTO N12 MOTOR HIGHWAY PROCEED
AND JOIN N4, OFF RAMP INTO BLACKHILL ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKHILL STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND DROP OFF AT WITBANK TAXI RANK BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD WITBANK ROAD (R544)AT THE FOURWAYS STOP  TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF IN MIDDLEBURG TAXI RANK.  PROCEED STRAIGHT ON VOORTREKKER
STREET AND JOIN N4, PASS WONDERFONTEIN, OFF RAMP LEFT INTO R33 INTO BELFAST TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE TO N4 PASS MACHODODORP, PASS WATERBOVEN , PASS NGODWANA,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW ROAD 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AT NELSPRUIT TAXI RANK BACK TO R40 AND TURN RIGHT  AND JOIN R40 TO WHITE
RIVER TAXI RANK DRO OFF JOIN R40 OR R538  DROP OFF AT HAZYVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO
SKUKUZA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AT MKUHLU TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO R40 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BUSHBUCK RIDGE TELKOM TAXI RANK  PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R40 TO ACKONHOEK RAILWAY STATION
DROP OFF AND RETURN TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK AND RETRN BACK SAME ROUTE  DROP OFF AT THE
FOLLOWING PLACES, OFF RAMP AT R42 TO DELMAS TAXI RANK BACK SAME ROUTE  TO N12 OFF RAMP ON
LEFT AT R555 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WELGEDACHT ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENJE DROP OFF AT SPRINGS TAXI RANK PROCEED WITH 1ST AVENUE TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1.
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INTO 4TH AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD (R51) PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KINGSWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO HEALD  STREET TO ISLAND STREET DROP OFF AT DAVEYTON TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK SAME TO JOIN R12 OFF RAMP AT SNAKE ROAD  TURN LEFT AT SNAKE ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO HARPER ROAD DROP OFF AT BENONI TAXI
RANK PROCEED AT HARPER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO HARRISON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO AMPTHILL ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET PROCEED STREET
INTO LEEUWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF AT BOKSBURG TAXI RANK NEXT TO THE POST OFFICE ,RETURN ROUTE
FROM BOKSBURG TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO (M46) AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER  BOKSBURG ROAD INTO LINTON JONES ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY  STREET INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NAAS(KOMATIPOORT) TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTS)0202(1001MM1001WZ10056299)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO WITDEEP STREET,  PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK STREET OFF RAMP LEFT ONTO N12 MOTOR HIGHWAY PROCEED
AND JOIN N4, OFF RAMP INTO BLACKHILL ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKHILL STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND DROP OFF AT WITBANK TAXI RANK BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO OLD WITBANK ROAD (R544)THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF IN MIDDLEBURG TAXI RANK.  PROCEED STRAIGHT ON VOORTREKKER
STREET AND JOIN N4, PASS WONDERFONTEIN, OFF RAMP LEFT INTO BELFAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE TO N4 PASS MACHODODORP,  WATERBOVEN ,PASS NGODWANA PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NELSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND  RETURN BACK TO N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N4
DROP OFF AT KAPMADEN RAXI RANK BACK TO N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MALELANE TAXI RANK DROP
OFFT PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N4 TURN RIGHT INTO CHAPPIES RIVER ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
TONGA(RESIDENTIAL AREA) PROCEED TO NAAS IN KOMATIPOORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0111476
4

2) MR MALELE 4312125529086 3) 395 RAMOKONOPI WEST, KATLEHONG,
KATLEHONG, 1431 Bushbuck Transport Service

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 18 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUSHBUCK RIDGE TELKOM TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTS)0201(1001MM1001WY10056298)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO WITDEEP STREET,  PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO
MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK STREET OFF RAMP LEFT ONTO N12 MOTOR HIGHWAY PROCEED
AND JOIN N4, OFF RAMP INTO BLACKHILL ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKHILL STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND DROP OFF AT WITBANK TAXI RANK BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD WITBANK ROAD (R544)AT THE FOURWAYS STOP  TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF IN MIDDLEBURG TAXI RANK.  PROCEED STRAIGHT ON VOORTREKKER
STREET AND JOIN N4, PASS WONDERFONTEIN, OFF RAMP LEFT INTO R33 INTO BELFAST TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE TO N4 PASS MACHODODORP, PASS WATERBOVEN , PASS NGODWANA,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW ROAD 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AT NELSPRUIT TAXI RANK BACK TO R40 AND TURN RIGHT  AND JOIN R40 TO WHITE
RIVER TAXI RANK DRO OFF JOIN R40 OR R538  DROP OFF AT HAZYVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO
SKUKUZA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AT MKUHLU TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO R40 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BUSHBUCK RIDGE TELKOM TAXI RANK  PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R40 TO ACKONHOEK RAILWAY STATION
DROP OFF AND RETURN TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK AND RETRN BACK SAME ROUTE  DROP OFF AT THE
FOLLOWING PLACES, OFF RAMP AT R42 TO DELMAS TAXI RANK BACK SAME ROUTE  TO N12 OFF RAMP ON
LEFT AT R555 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WELGEDACHT ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENJE DROP OFF AT SPRINGS TAXI RANK PROCEED WITH 1ST AVENUE TURN LEFT
INTO 4TH AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD (R51) PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KINGSWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO HEALD  STREET TO ISLAND STREET DROP OFF AT DAVEYTON TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK SAME TO JOIN R12 OFF RAMP AT SNAKE ROAD  TURN LEFT AT SNAKE ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO HARPER ROAD DROP OFF AT BENONI TAXI
RANK PROCEED AT HARPER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO HARRISON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO AMPTHILL ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET PROCEED STREET
INTO LEEUWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF AT BOKSBURG TAXI RANK NEXT TO THE POST OFFICE ,RETURN ROUTE
FROM BOKSBURG TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO (M46) AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER  BOKSBURG ROAD INTO LINTON JONES ROAD

7.1.1.1.

237



	1688	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY  STREET INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NAAS(KOMATIPOORT) TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTS)0202(1001MM1001WZ10056299)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO WITDEEP STREET,  PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK STREET OFF RAMP LEFT ONTO N12 MOTOR HIGHWAY PROCEED
AND JOIN N4, OFF RAMP INTO BLACKHILL ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKHILL STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND DROP OFF AT WITBANK TAXI RANK BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO OLD WITBANK ROAD (R544)THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF IN MIDDLEBURG TAXI RANK.  PROCEED STRAIGHT ON VOORTREKKER
STREET AND JOIN N4, PASS WONDERFONTEIN, OFF RAMP LEFT INTO BELFAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE TO N4 PASS MACHODODORP,  WATERBOVEN ,PASS NGODWANA PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NELSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND  RETURN BACK TO N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N4
DROP OFF AT KAPMADEN RAXI RANK BACK TO N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MALELANE TAXI RANK DROP
OFFT PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N4 TURN RIGHT INTO CHAPPIES RIVER ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
TONGA(RESIDENTIAL AREA) PROCEED TO NAAS IN KOMATIPOORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0111476
5

2) MR MALELE 4312125529086 3) 395 RAMOKONOPI WEST, KATLEHONG,
KATLEHONG, 1431 Bushbuck Transport Service

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 18 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BUSHBUCK RIDGE TELKOM TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTS)0201(1001MM1001WY10056298)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO WITDEEP STREET,  PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO
MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK STREET OFF RAMP LEFT ONTO N12 MOTOR HIGHWAY PROCEED
AND JOIN N4, OFF RAMP INTO BLACKHILL ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKHILL STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND DROP OFF AT WITBANK TAXI RANK BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD WITBANK ROAD (R544)AT THE FOURWAYS STOP  TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF IN MIDDLEBURG TAXI RANK.  PROCEED STRAIGHT ON VOORTREKKER
STREET AND JOIN N4, PASS WONDERFONTEIN, OFF RAMP LEFT INTO R33 INTO BELFAST TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE TO N4 PASS MACHODODORP, PASS WATERBOVEN , PASS NGODWANA,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW ROAD 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AT NELSPRUIT TAXI RANK BACK TO R40 AND TURN RIGHT  AND JOIN R40 TO WHITE
RIVER TAXI RANK DRO OFF JOIN R40 OR R538  DROP OFF AT HAZYVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO
SKUKUZA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AT MKUHLU TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO R40 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
BUSHBUCK RIDGE TELKOM TAXI RANK  PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R40 TO ACKONHOEK RAILWAY STATION
DROP OFF AND RETURN TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK AND RETRN BACK SAME ROUTE  DROP OFF AT THE
FOLLOWING PLACES, OFF RAMP AT R42 TO DELMAS TAXI RANK BACK SAME ROUTE  TO N12 OFF RAMP ON
LEFT AT R555 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WELGEDACHT ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENJE DROP OFF AT SPRINGS TAXI RANK PROCEED WITH 1ST AVENUE TURN LEFT
INTO 4TH AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD (R51) PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KINGSWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO HEALD  STREET TO ISLAND STREET DROP OFF AT DAVEYTON TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK SAME TO JOIN R12 OFF RAMP AT SNAKE ROAD  TURN LEFT AT SNAKE ROAD TURN
RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL
ROAD TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO HARPER ROAD DROP OFF AT BENONI TAXI
RANK PROCEED AT HARPER ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO HARRISON ROAD TURN LEFT INTO AMPTHILL ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET PROCEED STREET
INTO LEEUWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF AT BOKSBURG TAXI RANK NEXT TO THE POST OFFICE ,RETURN ROUTE
FROM BOKSBURG TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO (M46) AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER  BOKSBURG ROAD INTO LINTON JONES ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY  STREET INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NAAS(KOMATIPOORT) TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTS)0202(1001MM1001WZ10056299)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO WITDEEP STREET,  PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK STREET OFF RAMP LEFT ONTO N12 MOTOR HIGHWAY PROCEED
AND JOIN N4, OFF RAMP INTO BLACKHILL ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BLACKHILL STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND DROP OFF AT WITBANK TAXI RANK BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE TO N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO OLD WITBANK ROAD (R544)THE FOURWAYS STOP TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET

7.1.1.2.

238



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1689

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF IN MIDDLEBURG TAXI RANK.  PROCEED STRAIGHT ON VOORTREKKER

STREET AND JOIN N4, PASS WONDERFONTEIN, OFF RAMP LEFT INTO BELFAST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE TO N4 PASS MACHODODORP,  WATERBOVEN ,PASS NGODWANA PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW ROAD PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO NELSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND  RETURN BACK TO N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N4

DROP OFF AT KAPMADEN RAXI RANK BACK TO N4 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MALELANE TAXI RANK DROP

OFFT PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N4 TURN RIGHT INTO CHAPPIES RIVER ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

TONGA(RESIDENTIAL AREA) PROCEED TO NAAS IN KOMATIPOORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0113603

2

2) E BUTHELEZI 5012195508080 3) 259 SKHOSANA SECTION, KATLEHONG,

GERMISTON, 1832 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

239



	1690	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.

7.1.1.9.
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DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE7.1.1.1
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
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WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
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RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL

7.1.1.4
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PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM

7.1.1.5

248



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1699

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
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NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0113722
3

2) BW MAZIBUKO 6910085318081 3) 167 SWEETKHOZA STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM

7.1.1.2.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR

TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 

ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED

STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO

PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND

TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE

TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO

RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION

OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL

ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN

VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN

RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN

RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO

ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT

INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION

OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR

TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 

AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU

PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN

SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE

STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT

TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF

NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF

RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.6.
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RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET

(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

7.1.1.2
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0113803
9

2) WM RATIBA 6208245310084 3) 419 KAKONGO STREET, LEBOENG SECTION,
TEMBISA, 1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT

7.1.1.1
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LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN

7.1.1.2
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RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0113859
6

2) NC KHUMALO 5704060785088 3) 29 LOOFBOOM STREET, TERRY NERRIE,
KEMPTON PARK, 1618 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.
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EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.6.
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HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
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OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.2

265



	1716	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION

7.1.1.3
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TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
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TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
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ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA10017.1.1.5
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     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0113859
7

2) NC KHUMALO 5704060785088 3) 29 LOOFBOOM STREET, TERRY NERRIE,
KEMPTON PARK, 1618 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI
ASSOCIATION
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1) 2) NC KHUMALO 5704060785088 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
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AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

282



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1733

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0114019
6

2) NJ MPHAGO 7912115319088 3) 4876 RICHARD STREET, CHLOORKOP X53,
EDENVILLE, 1610 KEMPTON PARK TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA

7.1.1.3.
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(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI7.1.1.9.
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RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114197
0

2) AN MOTHA 8802066099087 3) 2186 GAIKA STR, TSAKANE, EKURHULENI, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.
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GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.9.
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STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114247
4

2) LG LUSHABA 6906140566086 3) 42772 DIMAKATSO, EXT 19, TSAKANE, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.3.
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JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

7.1.1.1
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

7.1.1.1
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ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO

7.1.1.3
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HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114247
6

2) LG LUSHABA 6906140566086 3) 42772 DIMAKATSO, EXT 19, TSAKANE, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5.
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VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON

WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF

RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

7.1.1.3
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STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114262
6

2) BE LANGA 5502175326081 3) 1 DESOTO STREET, EDEN PARK, ALBERTON, 1455
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

302



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1753

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),7.1.1.5.
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ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

7.1.1.1
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BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.2
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(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0114306
2

2) HLENGANI BENNETH CHAUKE
7709285293089

3) 1187 EXT, PALMRIDGE, PALMRIDGE, 1458 Greater
Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND

7.1.1.7.
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TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD

TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET

(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET

DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.5.
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 

LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
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GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 

STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON

MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN

RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21

BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI

RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL

TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI

ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE

SAME ROUTE 

ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND

JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,

TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT

CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN

HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG

ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK

     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL

LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD

PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD

(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL

NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT

OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE

VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL

PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD

BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT

BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL

PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD

TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT

BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD

TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN

RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4
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Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

7.1.1.5
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BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0114481
7

2) M A NKOSI 6007125307081 3) 2625 NGWANE STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.3.
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INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

7.1.1.1
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TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.2
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AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU

7.1.1.3
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114528
1

2) BT DLADLA 7601255357087 3) 818 MKHARI STREET, GERMISTON, EKURHULENI,
1437 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.3.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -7.1.1.6.
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

7.1.1.1
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL

CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.2
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.
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Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
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BACK SAME ROUTE. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5
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TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.6

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0114528
2

2) BT DLADLA 7601255357087 3) 818 MKHARI STREET, GERMISTON, EKURHULENI,
1437 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1.
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH

7.1.1.8.
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BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1

341



	1792	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Printed by and obtainable from the Government Printer, Bosman Street, Private Bag X85, Pretoria, 0001
Contact Centre  Tel: 012-748 6200. eMail: info.egazette@gpw.gov.za

Publications: Tel: (012) 748 6053, 748 6061, 748 6065

- PART  151794

No. 10177Regulation Gazette Regulasiekoerant

N.B. The Government Printing Works will
not be held responsible for the quality of

“Hard Copies” or “Electronic Files”
submitted for publication purposes

AIDS HELPLINE: 0800-0123-22  Prevention is the cure

Government Gazette
Staatskoerant

R E P U B L I C  O F  S O U T H  A F R I CA
R E P U B L I E K  VA N  S U I D  A F R I K A

Vol. 617 25
November 
November    2016 No. 40438

 PART 15 OF 34

9 7 7 1 6 8 2 5 8 4 0 0 3

ISSN 1682-5843
40438    CONTINUES ON PAGE



Printed by and obtainable from the Government Printer, Bosman Street, Private Bag X85, Pretoria, 0001
Contact Centre  Tel: 012-748 6200. eMail: info.egazette@gpw.gov.za

Publications: Tel: (012) 748 6053, 748 6061, 748 6065

- PART  151794

No. 10177Regulation Gazette Regulasiekoerant

N.B. The Government Printing Works will
not be held responsible for the quality of

“Hard Copies” or “Electronic Files”
submitted for publication purposes

AIDS HELPLINE: 0800-0123-22  Prevention is the cure

Government Gazette
Staatskoerant

R E P U B L I C  O F  S O U T H  A F R I CA
R E P U B L I E K  VA N  S U I D  A F R I K A

Vol. 617 25
November 
November    2016 No. 40438

 PART 15 OF 34

9 7 7 1 6 8 2 5 8 4 0 0 3

ISSN 1682-5843
40438



	1794	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.2

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH

7.1.1.2
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THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND

TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO

BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.

ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH

DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN

ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN

LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK

PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN

LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT

INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED

THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN

RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3
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Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

345



	1798	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

7.1.1.5
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IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
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TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0114528
3

2) BT DLADLA 7601255357087 3) 818 MKHARI STREET, GERMISTON, EKURHULENI,
1437 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

7.1.1.1
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STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

7.1.1.2
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ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
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TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
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(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
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SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

7.1.1.5
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
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ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0114538
4

2) H.M NONTI 6510235692086 3) 153 HLONGWANE SECTION, KATLEHONG,
EKURHULENI, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -7.1.1.8.
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
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INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
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MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4
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Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

7.1.1.4
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ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0114578
2

2) AS MADONSELA 6007065408089 3) 11271 LEROLE STREET, EXT 2 THOKOZA,
ALBERTON, 1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

7.1.1.7.
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COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD

TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

7.1.1.1
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TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET

(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET

DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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1) AOGPGP0114578
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2) AS MADONSELA 6007065408089 3) 11271 LEROLE STREET, EXT 2 THOKOZA,
ALBERTON, 1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF

7.1.1.4.
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AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

7.1.1.9.
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UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

7.1.1.1
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2
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END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0114586
9

2) H.P MATHEBULA 7810095593088 3) 94 NKOSI STR, KWA THEMA, SPRINGS, 1575
SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 12 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO
RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE
GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN
SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER
AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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1) AOGPGP0114587
2

2) MM KHUMALO 6309105527088 3) 10766 FUMBA STREET, KWA-THEMA, SPRINGS,
1575 SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.8.
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INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO
RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE
GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN

SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER

AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA

TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL

ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2
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TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0114730
3

2) SS DLUDLU 7611155469080 3) 13826 SONTWENI STREET, PALMRIDGE,
EKURHULENI, 1458 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU

7.1.1.4.
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

7.1.1.1
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ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.2
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RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

391



	1844	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD

7.1.1.4
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RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.5
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LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

7.1.1.5
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LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0114730
4

2) SS DLUDLU 7611155469080 3) 13826 SONTWENI STREET, PALMRIDGE,
EKURHULENI, 1458 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
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1) 2) SS DLUDLU 7611155469080 3)

ASSOCIATION
4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
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RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
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LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
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THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
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INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
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SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)

FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0114730

5

2) S MBOLENI 8510286000088 3) 2888 MTHIMKHULU STREET, PHOMOLONG,

TEMBISA, 1632 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.7.
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LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN

LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO

ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE

SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN

RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT

INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1

NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP

INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF

RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN

DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
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LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
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RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON

7.1.1.3
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STATION TAXI RANK .

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON

7.1.1.3
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STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.5
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5
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2) MAWONGA ALBERT KOYANA
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3) 9157 DAHLIA STR, NEWVALE, QUEENSTOWN, 5320
GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE

7.1.1.1
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ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 

LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE7.1.1.1
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP

7.1.1.2
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OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED7.1.1.2
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TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2
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INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.3
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
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RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
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NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
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RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.5
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INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0114765
9

2) LS MKAZA 9402055405087 3) 7 WALNUT ROAD, EXT 4 BAKERTON, SPRINGS,
1559 SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.
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MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO

RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE

GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN

SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER

AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0114772
8

2) M HLANEKELA 7506106469082 3) 26712 Ngamede Street Ext 3, Kwa-Thema, Springs,
1575 SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,

7.1.1.2.
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TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO
RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE
GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN
SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER
AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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1) AOGPGP0114774
9

2) AK KOMANE 7204305582083 3) 14418 MABOGWANE STREET, KWATHEMBA EXT 2,
SPRINGS, 1575 SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO
RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE
GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN

SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER

AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA

TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL

ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

7.1.1.2
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STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0114840
2

2) B SIKHOSANA 6811085806085 3) 11321 NDLOVU STREET, KWATHEMA, SPRINGS,
1575 SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

7.1.1.4.

440



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1893

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1

441



	1894	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER

DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO

RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE

GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST

7.1.1.1
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN
SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER
AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0114847
9

2) B.M.L MKAZA 6904295300088 3) 7 WALNUT STREET, EXT 4 BAKERTON, SPRINGS,
1559 SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.1.
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF

7.1.1.9.
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AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO
RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE
GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

7.1.1.1
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STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN

SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER

AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA

TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL

ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT

ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO

HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD

R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW

7.1.1.2
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CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

1) AOGPGP0115217
8

2) SV SHABALALA 7504275672081 3) 22048 MTLWATSI STREET, KWATHEMA EXT 2,
SPRINGS, 1575 SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.6.
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TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1

448



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1901

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO

RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE

GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN

SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER

AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA

TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0115380
2

2) BS Kodisang 6905020426080 3) 209 MATOPOS FLAT, TURVEY STREET, BENONI,
1500 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.2.
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO

HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA

EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)

(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN

RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT

NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC

CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 

RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO

KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 

CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA

VERSA?????????

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
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THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.3
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ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.4
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0115380
4

2) BS Kodisang 6905020426080 3) 209 MATOPOS FLAT, TURVEY STREET, BENONI,
1500 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY

7.1.1.5.
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STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.8.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA

7.1.1.1
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TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP

7.1.1.1
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OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

461



	1914	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST

7.1.1.4
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LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0115386
9

2) JW MELEMBE 7003106777086 3) 23520 REALEBOGA STREET, BARCELONA, BENONI,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2.
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EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.9.
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GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS

7.1.1.2
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.3

467



	1920	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Printed by and obtainable from the Government Printer, Bosman Street, Private Bag X85, Pretoria, 0001
Contact Centre  Tel: 012-748 6200. eMail: info.egazette@gpw.gov.za

Publications: Tel: (012) 748 6053, 748 6061, 748 6065

- PART  161922

No. 10177Regulation Gazette Regulasiekoerant

N.B. The Government Printing Works will
not be held responsible for the quality of

“Hard Copies” or “Electronic Files”
submitted for publication purposes

AIDS HELPLINE: 0800-0123-22  Prevention is the cure

Government Gazette
Staatskoerant

R E P U B L I C  O F  S O U T H  A F R I CA
R E P U B L I E K  VA N  S U I D  A F R I K A

Vol. 617 25
November 
November    2016 No. 40438

 PART 16 OF 34

9 7 7 1 6 8 2 5 8 4 0 0 3

ISSN 1682-5843
40438    CONTINUES ON PAGE



Printed by and obtainable from the Government Printer, Bosman Street, Private Bag X85, Pretoria, 0001
Contact Centre  Tel: 012-748 6200. eMail: info.egazette@gpw.gov.za

Publications: Tel: (012) 748 6053, 748 6061, 748 6065

- PART  161922

No. 10177Regulation Gazette Regulasiekoerant

N.B. The Government Printing Works will
not be held responsible for the quality of

“Hard Copies” or “Electronic Files”
submitted for publication purposes

AIDS HELPLINE: 0800-0123-22  Prevention is the cure

Government Gazette
Staatskoerant

R E P U B L I C  O F  S O U T H  A F R I CA
R E P U B L I E K  VA N  S U I D  A F R I K A

Vol. 617 25
November 
November    2016 No. 40438

 PART 16 OF 34

9 7 7 1 6 8 2 5 8 4 0 0 3

ISSN 1682-5843
40438



	1922	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0115387
1

2) JW MELEMBE 7003106777086 3) 23520 REALEBOGA STREET, BARCELONA, BENONI,
1520 Benoni Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
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LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,
BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
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ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1
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DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN

7.1.1.3
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ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0109(1000P21000J400051281)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO WEBB STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO OAK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
QUEENSBERRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BAILEY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SOUTHY STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  BACK TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

7.1.1.3
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &

READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE

MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND

READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 

SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK

DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,

OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO

BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0115588
6

2) DIKALE ELLIOT MAFUNA
3503035259084

3) 18 MASOLE STREET, KWA THEMA, EKURHULENI,
1575 SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER

DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO

RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE

GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN
SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER
AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0115606
6

2) E MAKHUBELA 7707025306088 3) 20 WYNAND MAIN STREET, NORKEM PARK X1,
KEMPTON PARK, 1618 TEMBISA LOCAL TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601(1001NC1001MS00053977)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE

7.1.1.1.
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ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO  MADUNA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A1(1001NC1001MS00053978)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.T.J. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A2(1001NC1001MS00053979)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEKANENG ROBOTS,TURN RIGHT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  DAN
TLOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,FROM THITENG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS
TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN
RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA
DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2601A3(1001NC1001MS00053980)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO REV.R.TJ. NAMANE DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI
BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROIP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG
SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT   INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602(1001SC1001SD00053981)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH
SCHOOLDROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURN RIGHT 
INTO BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(SNICO) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK ANND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A1(1001SC1001SD00053982)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED

7.1.1.6.
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STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGALAKWENA STREET,TUREN RIGHT INTO DAN
NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT ITNO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A2(1001SC1001SD00053983)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
A.MAPHETHO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A3(1001SE1001SD00053984)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROO OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT,AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN ,MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMANGWENI BRIDGE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.8.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A4(1001SF1001SD00053985)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT MANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
GIYANE ).

7.1.1.9.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A5(1001SG1001SD00053986)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2602A6(1001SG1001SD00053987)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAINLINE
JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603(1001SH1001SD00053988)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
ITNO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

7.1.1.1
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MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A1(1001SH1001SD00053989)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A2(1001SI1001SD00053990)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE JIYANE )

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2603A3(1001SJ1001SD00053991)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMANGWENI BRIDGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY
SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C. SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604(1001SJ1001MS00053992)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO
BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C
SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS
NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LAOD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (MAINLINE JIYANE)

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A1(1001SJ1001MS00053993)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS ISIZIBA PRIMARY SCHOOL,TURN LEFT INTO MAPHETHO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO N.Z. MATHEBULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C.
SUPERMARKET(ZNIKO)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(MAINLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A2(1001SH1001MS00053994)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGALAKWENA
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TLHOOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
L0AD AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROBOTS  NEXT TO
ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHU DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NYATHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  MADUNA
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS FOURWAY STOP,TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO).

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2604A3(1001SK1001MS00053995)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 
MMAMASHIANOKE STREET NEXT TO CAPRIVI BOTTLE STORE,PROCEED STRIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS NOKENG SUPERMARKET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,AT FOURWAY
STOP PROCEED STRAIGHT  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MOGORORO STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE).

7.1.1.1

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605(1001SH1001NC00053996)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MORITING PRIMARY SCHOOL DROF OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO GEORGE NYANGA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ROBOTS,TURNNRIGHT INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2605A1(1001SK1001NC00053997)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NYARHI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI  DRIVE, DROF OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
MAKHULONG ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE NYANGA
DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,TURN  RIGHT
INTO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (STRAIGHT LINE).

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606(1001SC1001MS00053998)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET , ,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A.MAPHETHO
DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS Z.C.C. CHURCH DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FIRE STATION,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ISIVANA BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEAGULL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMIN
NTLHANE DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT ANND TURN RIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS NEXT TO ZEB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL
GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTELTA2606A1(1001SG1001MS00054001)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(STRAIGHT LINE)
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING ROBOTS,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG
ROBOTS,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
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ROUTE,PASS B.P.GARAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO A. MAPHETHO

DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAKGELEKWANE  STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO DAN NTHLOME STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEEDS STRAIGHT INTO TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTHLANE DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

ROBOTS  NEXT TO ZAB.MOTOR SPARES, PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BENJAMIN NTLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD

ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MATABANE HARDWARE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

CONGO DRIVE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKABINDE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE, NEXT ROBOTS

TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN

RIGHT AT FOURWAY STOP INTO S.M.SONGO DRIVE DROP POFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA

DRIVE,PASS FOURWAY STOP,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP TURN LEFT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2606A2(1001SE1001MS00054002)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EMMANGWENI BRIDGE NEXT TO BRIANS CHICKEN,TURN LEFT INTO

BENJAMIN NTHLANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS T.C.C

SUPERMARKET(ZNICO),PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AT ROBOTS

NEXT TO ZAB MOTOR SPARES,TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ,PASS ROBOTS NEXT TO SASOL GARAGE,TURN RIGHT INTO FREEDOM

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MDAKA STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS FOURWAY STOP INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(RABASOTHO) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607(1001SM1001SL00054003)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO A. MAPHETHO STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA HIGH SCHOOL.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAKHULONG

ROBOTS, TURN RIGHT INTO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS MORITING PRIMARY

SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA MACHEL STREET, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL VIEW TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAM

ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(STRAIGHTLINE) (Origin), HOSPITAL VIEW TANK RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMTELTA2607A1(1001SN1001SL00054004)FROM SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GEORGE NYANGA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO B.P GARAGE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R.T.J.NAMANI DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MORITING PRIMARY

SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  PASS TOTAL GARAGE,TURN LEFT INTO FLINT

MAZIBUKO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DRO OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SWAZI INN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

OAKMOOR TAXI RANK (Origin), WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTELTA2608(1001SP1001SO00054005)FROM OAKMOOR TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AT THE ROBOTS TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT DRROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO R.T.J. NAMANI DRIVE,PASS MORITING PRIMARY

SCHOOL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MAKHULONG ROBOTS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AN DTURN RIGHT INTO JABU MDUNGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP  OFF AND LOAD,PASS WINNIE

MANDELA CLINIC,TURN LEFT INTO TSELOPELO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO WINNIE MANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO OAKMOOR TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0115615

0

2) N S SEGODI 5602055562084 3) 438 ESIPHETHWENI SECTION, TEMBISA,

EKURHULENI, 1632 Tembisa Pretoria Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CORNER RAILWAY STREET SCHEIDEING STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMTEPTA2701(1001K41001FJ10051647)FROM

OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK LOAD INTO NKANYAMBA STREET JOIN MBIZA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO REV.

RTJ NAMANE AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH VIEW ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD

(N18) PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT PINEDENE AND IREN JOIN BOTHA AVENUE ALONG

BOTHA AVENUE ROUTE DROP OFF UNTIL FOUNTAIN ENTRANCE INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1.
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INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDEING STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER

DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET DROP

OFF TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO COWEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT

INTO BOOM STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN LEFT INTO BEREA STREET TURN

LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HOLDING BAY BETWEEN WALKER STREET AND VAN

DER WALT STREET TURN LEFT INTO WALKER STREET INTO SCHEIDEING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: -TURN LEFT INTO TULLEKEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN RIGHT

INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE UNTIL FOUNTAIN ENTRANCE INTO BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

JOIN N18  UNTIL OLIFANTSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH VIEW AND TURN LEFT

INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND BACK INTO REV.RTJ NAMANE TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN

MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF  TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET DROP OFF UNTIL OAKMOOR STATION TAXI

RANK.

OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CORNER RAILWAY STREET SCHEIDEING STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMTEPTA2701A1(1001K41001FJ10051648)FROM

OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK LOAD INTO NKANYAMBA STREET JOIN MBIZA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO REV.

RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD EXTENSION TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA

ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NELMAPUIS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED

STRAIGHT  INTO NELSON MANDELA JOIN VAN DER WALT STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO BLOED

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO COWEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET DROP

OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET TURN RIGHT INTO READ STREET INTO HOLDING BAY BETWEEN

WALKER STREET AND VAN DER WALT STREET TURN LEFT INTO WALKER STREET INTO SCHEIDEING

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN  ROUTE-  TURN LEFT INTO TULLEKEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN RIGHT

INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE UNTIL FOUNTAIN ENTRANCE INTO BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

JOIN N18  UNTIL OLIFANDSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH VIEW AND TURN LEFT

INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE

(TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK) DROP OFF AND BACK INTO REV.RTJ NAMANE TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN

MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF  TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET DROP OFF UNTIL OAKMOOR STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CORNER RAILWAY STREET

SCHEIDEING STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTEPTA2705(1000JM1001FJ10051660)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CORNER OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD AND M18(MAIN ROAD) LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO PINEDENE  AND IRENE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOTHA

AVENUE,ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL FOUNTAIN ENTRANCE INTO NELSON MANDELA

DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  SCHEIDEING STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO PAUL KRUGER DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER

WALT STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO COWEY STREET

DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN LEFT INTO

BEREA STREET TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HOLDING BAY BETWEEN

WALKER STREET AND VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WALKER STREET INTO SCHEIDEING

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CORNER ANDRIES STREET AND

PROES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTEPTA2706(1000IQ1001FJ10051658)FROM PRETORIA CORNER ANDRIES STREET AND PROES STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE UNTIL FOUNTAIN

ENTRANCE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M18,(MAIN ROAD)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IRENE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  PINEDENE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT

INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO M18 DROP OFF AT OLIFANTSFONTEIN

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

INDUSTRY ROAD,DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO NUT AVENUE DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO SPANNER ROAD,

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BAK STEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LET INTO AXEL DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SPANNER ROAD,TURTN LEFT INTO NUT

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RTJ NAMANI DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE(TEMBISA HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO RTJ NAMANI DRIVE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI

STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA CORNER ANDRIES STREET AND PROES STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4.
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OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMTEPTA2704(1001K41001KB10051651)FROM OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK LOAD INTO NKANYAMBA

STREET JOIN MBIZA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW

ROAD EXTENSION TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R562 TURN LEFT INTO R21 TURN

LEFT INTO N1 OFF RAMP INTO STORMVOEL ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL ROAD DROP OFF

INTO TSAMAYA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI/DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CORNER RAILWAY STREET SCHEIDEING STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMTEPTA2703(1001K41001FJ10051650)FROM

OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK LOAD INTO NKANYAMBA STREET JOIN MBIZA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO REV.

RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD EXTENSION TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA

ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R562 TURN LEFT INTO R21 INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO ELANDSPOORT STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO WILLOWS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF TURN LEFT

INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO COWEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET TURN RIGHT INTO READ STREET INTO HOLDING

BAY BETWEEN WALKER STREET AND VAN DER WALT STREET TURN LEFT INTO WALKER STREET INTO

SCHEIDEING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN  ROUTE-: TURN LEFT INTO TULLEKEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN RIGHT

INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE UNTIL FOUNTAIN ENTRANCE INTO BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

JOIN N18  UNTIL OLIFANDSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH VIEW AND TURN LEFT

INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND BACK INTO REV.RTJ NAMANE TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN

MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF  TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET DROP OFF UNTIL OAKMOOR STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.6.

1) AOGPGP0115752

8

2) L.S MABINANE 6309125538081 3) 15703 MOHLABI STR, KWA THEMA, SPRINGS, 1575

SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL

KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL

KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST

STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE

VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER

DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO

RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE

GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN
SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER
AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0115766
2

2) MS SIBEKO 7608275580085 3) 104 MAMPE STREET, KWA-THEMA, SPRINGS, 1575
SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN

7.1.1.1.
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RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.9.
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO
RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE
GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN
SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER
AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT
ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO
HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW
CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH
ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO
POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

1) AOGPGP0117041
8

2) FS NTULI 7906105252085 3) 32 HARARE STREET, SLOVO PARK, SPRINGS, 1559
SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.6.
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ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET
DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN
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LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO

RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE

GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN

SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER

AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA

TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL

ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TUGELA –FERRY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2206(1001OG1001YG00056428)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEWFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT

ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NIGEL ROAR R51,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN R42, TURN LEFT INTO

HARRYSMITH  N3,OFF RAMP INTO NELSON  MANDELA DRIVE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOLRUST ROAD

R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

LANGSNEK STREET,TURN, LEFT INTO VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KERKLAND STREET ,TURN  RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO NEW CASTLE ROAD N11./ R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET INTO NEW

CASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH VOORTREKKER STREET,INTO KERKLAND STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LADYSMITH

ROAD N11,TURN LEFT  INTO R68 DUNDEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNDEE MAIN TAXI RANK

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WILSON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREYTOWN ROAD R33,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO POMEROY STREET, TURN LEFT  INTO POMEROY TAXI RANK DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO

POMEROY ROAD R33,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO CHIEFS SKRAAL DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO NGIDI STORE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUGELA FERRY MAIN STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO INKANYEZI CASH & CARRY COMPLEX,INTO TUGELA FERRY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0117053

7

2) BN KHUMALO 5712295550086 3) 25 NORTON STREET, ELSBURG, GERMISTON, 1401

GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

497



	1952	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.7.
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LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.1
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TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
501



	1956	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
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RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.3
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INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO

7.1.1.3
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ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

505



	1960	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER

STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE

GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE

AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA

TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,

PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM

SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI

RANK.

ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON

TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM

37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP

INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF

RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN

DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED

AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO

VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,

PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER

STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5
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1) AOGPGP0199742 2) S M LUBISI 5609045540088 3) 445 LEBOENG SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

7.1.1.6.
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND

7.1.1.1
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JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

7.1.1.3
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FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0199743 2) N G LUBISI 6005190390081 3) 454 LEBOENG SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)7.1.1.3.
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CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP

7.1.1.8.
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OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,

7.1.1.1

516



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1971

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

7.1.1.2
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VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3
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1) AOGPGP0199993 2) MJ NDAWONDE 6211245783086 3) 384 JIYANE SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

7.1.1.6.
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND

7.1.1.1
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JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

7.1.1.3
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FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0110005
3

2) SA NKOSI 7205155529082 3) 4533 ZONE 6, ZONKIZIZWE, KATLEHONG, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.4.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

7.1.1.6.
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STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.9.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND

7.1.1.1
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TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION

7.1.1.2
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2
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INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.4

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

7.1.1.5
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

10



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1991

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.6

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0110007
0

2) MD RAMOKHOASE 5810105636085 3) 736 RAMOKONOPI EAST, KATLEHONG,
EKURHULENI, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.2.
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ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO

7.1.1.1
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SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

7.1.1.1
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TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK7.1.1.2
14



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 1995

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.

ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH

DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN

ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN

LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK

PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT

INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED

THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN

RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.2

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER

ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET

INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET

7.1.1.2
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INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,

7.1.1.3
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TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA

7.1.1.3

17



	1998	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2

7.1.1.4
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(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4
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SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,

7.1.1.5
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MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG

GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED

TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH

BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO

RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/

EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED

STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.5

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -

GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO

ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO

BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET

TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)

FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD

7.1.1.6
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0110009
1

2) EZ THEMBA 6211255340082 3) 210 SKHOSANA SECTION, KATLEHONG,
KATLEHONG, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN

7.1.1.6.

22



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2003

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.1
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RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

7.1.1.2
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ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
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TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3
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Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 

RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF

RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER

STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH

THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND

TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO

BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.

ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH

DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN

ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN

LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK

PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN

LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.4

28



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2009

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
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PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0110009
3

2) JA MBATHA 6311205475085 3) 336 MONAHENG SECTION, KATLEHONG,
KATLEHONG, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.
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Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -7.1.1.9.
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

7.1.1.1
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TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
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DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO

BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.

ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH

DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN

ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN

LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK

PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN

LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT

INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED

THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN

RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
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ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
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INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.5
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RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

7.1.1.6
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LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0110009
4

2) MO MAVIMBELA 6807015447081 3) 557 NCALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, GERMISTON,
1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -7.1.1.5.
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GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

7.1.1.1
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MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

7.1.1.2
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
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OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2

WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2

(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 

RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF

RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER

STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH

THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND

TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO

BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.

ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH

DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN

ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN

LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK

PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
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INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4
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INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
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TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0110010
1

2) SP ZWANE 5807195500080 3) 1853 TSHONGWENI SECTION, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.8.
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INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
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MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
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GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4
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Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

7.1.1.4
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)13267.1.1.6
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     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0110011
3

2) SD SHEZI 7007255402081 3) 2213 ZONE 3 ZONKIZIZWE, KATLEHONG,
KATLEHONG, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER

STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD

JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24

INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT

BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME

ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

7.1.1.2
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BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
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ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
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STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)

FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.6
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ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0110078
6

2) SD SHEZI 7007255402081 3) 2213 ZONE 3 ZONKIZIZWE, KATLEHONG,
KATLEHONG, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
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JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3

80



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2063

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA

7.1.1.4
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

7.1.1.5
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0110092
0

2) MA MOLOI 7206055889089 3) 674, MOFOKENG SECTION, KATLEHONG, 1431
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET

7.1.1.2.
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION

7.1.1.9.
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TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1
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TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

7.1.1.1
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
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RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
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JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4
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Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0110137
9

2) S SIBIYA 6304285259081 3) 9294 THABANG STR, THOKOZA, ALBERTON, 1426
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1
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KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

7.1.1.1
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

7.1.1.3
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ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2

WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2

(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 

RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF

RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER

STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH

THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND

TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO

BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.

ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH

DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN

ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN

LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK

PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN

LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY

7.1.1.4
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OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

7.1.1.5
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TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

7.1.1.5
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0110553
7

2) WF JIYANA 7112315503082 3) PO BOIX 30055, DUKATOLE, GERMISTON, 1400
GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.
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B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM

7.1.1.7.
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37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
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JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT

TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,

PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK

THE SAME ROAD.

ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT

DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED

AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND

JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,

PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND

OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,

PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN

STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK

     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL

LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD

PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD

(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL

NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT

OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE

VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL

PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD

BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT

BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL

PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD

TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT

BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD

TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN

RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL

TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI

ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE

SAME ROUTE 

ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND

JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,

TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT

CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN

HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG

ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21

BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI

RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.4

114



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2097

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.5

117



	2100	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO

CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2

WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON

RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI

STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN

RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK

ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0110598

8

2) MS MASONDO 5006265282089 3) 21 RHEIM STREET, DELVILE, GERMISTON, 1401

GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.4.
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3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.
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MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
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RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO

CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2

WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON

RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI

STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN

RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK

ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO

CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2

WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON

RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN

RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK

ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL

ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET

DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE

UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE

STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND

KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA7.1.1.2
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STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
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RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
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ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
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OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.
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SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.5
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AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110970
8

2) EM BULANE 6311230951084 3) 2145 MTHIMKULU STREET, PHOMOLONG SECTION
, TEMBISA, 1639 Tembisa Alexandra Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402(1001MK1000HL10051836)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
RIGHT INTO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ROOSEVELD ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD
UP TO ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.
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TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2403(1001MK1001KU10051837)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS:
KLIPFONTEIN VIEW, CARSTIN HOF CLINIC, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD
(R564) TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT  UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Springs (Origin), Northcliff (Destination) - GPEMMTATA2406(1001MK1001KW10051838)Route Code not to be used/
linked to an OL. Please consult the Registrar's Office for clarity. Tel. No. (011) 833-2123/4

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), KYALAMI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANNK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2408(1001MK1000I910051841)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL R55 AND AT THE
ROBOTS TURN RIGHT INTO KYALAMI BUSINESS PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2409(1001MK1001LA10051842)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
ALLANDALE ROAD (K101) TURN LEFT INTO BEN SCHOEMAN PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ROODEPOORT
CONGRATE FREEWAY OFF RAMP INTO WILLIAM NIKOL DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD
TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE TURN RIGHT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2405(1001MK1001NQ10051855)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE VILLAGE, TURN LEFT
INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND
MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GEORGE ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD AT FIRST SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE AND U-TURN AT SECOND SPAR
SHOPPING CENTRE IN FAIRMOND RETURN TO JEWISH HOME TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, CORNER
GEORGE AND LONG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.6.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A1(1001SD1001NM10054706)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER
JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTATA2402.A2(1001SD1001NM10054707)FROM THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET ALONG THIS ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AT THE FOLLOWING POINTS: TEMBISA PLAZA,
SASOL GARAGE, PHOMOLONG AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AT K.O.P, CHINA’S GATE
VILLAGE, TURN LEFT INTO (R25) BELOW  MODERFONTEIN ROAD BRIDGE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON R25 DROP OFF AND LOAD AT EASTER PARK, FOUNTAIN VIEW, GREENSTONE HILL, CORNER

7.1.1.8.
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JOHANNESBURG ROAD AND MODERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LONG MEADOW DROP OFF AND
LOAD, EDENVALE HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO WORDSWORTH ROAD AND JOIN 
CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND ALONG CANNING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO 13TH AVENUE TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO THITENG TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0111231
8

2) HD KHOSA 6302055531085 3) 2784 MUDUNARY STREET, LEKOKO, PHOMOLONG,
1619 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)7.1.1.5.
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
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LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
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RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
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INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
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RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
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 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5
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ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,

7.1.1.5
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TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK

ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT

AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111232

0

2) PW MALATSI 6104045827080 3) 16 DOUGLAS ROAD, BEDFORDVIEW,

JOHANNESBURG, 2007 GREATER GERMISTON

TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.7.
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LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
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TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN

LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO

ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE

SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN

RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT

INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1

NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP

INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF

RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN

DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
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RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.3

148



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2131

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
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ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER

STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE

GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE

AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA

TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,

PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM

SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI

RANK.

ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON

TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM

37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP

INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF

RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN

DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED

AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO

VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,

PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER

STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5
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1) AOGPGP0111232

1

2) JS HLATYWAYO 6908165423086 3) 20 KANGAROON STREET, VILALISA, BOKSBURG,

1474 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
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ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)7.1.1.4
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     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
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37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
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TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111232

5

2) ME CHAUKE 6710315374080 3) 6 GIRAFEE STREET, ELANDSFONTEIN,

GERMISTON, 1429 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT

7.1.1.1
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
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TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
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EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
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AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
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TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP

7.1.1.4
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OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5
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ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111232
6

2) MSHUSHISI ANDRIES MTHONTI
6207165451084

3) 43 SHEMROCK, PRIMROSE GERMISTON,
JOHANNESBURG, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON
TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,

7.1.1.6.
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TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
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RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN

LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO

ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
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SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
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OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
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AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
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STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111232

8

2) L.S MAPHOTO 6001105653085 3) 7 NORMAN STREET, BEDFORDVIEW, GERMISTON,

2007 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

7.1.1.4.
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ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE

7.1.1.8.
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
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RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
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VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA

STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO

CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2

WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON

RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI

STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN

RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK

ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO

CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2

WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON

RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN

RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK

ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL

ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET

DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE

UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2
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KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK

7.1.1.3
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA

7.1.1.4
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TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF

7.1.1.5
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AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD

AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT

INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON

THE SANE ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35

ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN

NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN

ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,

TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK

ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT

AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111233

1

2) QN MANANA 6308030592084 3) 105 ARGOSY ROAD, SPILSBURY, GERMISTON

SOUTH, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1.

199



	2184	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
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AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
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LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
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HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111233

5

2) TG PHASWANA 5703015814084 3) PO BOX 10312, EDLEEN, EKURHULENI, 1617

GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
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MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
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INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
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TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
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VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED

7.1.1.5
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AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111233

9

2) S DUBE 7201270573089 3) 105 ARGOSY HOUSE, SPILSBURG, GERMISTON,

1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE

7.1.1.4.
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TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.
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CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
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CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
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INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
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RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.5
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TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN

NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN

ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,

TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK

ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT

AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111234

2

2) MR SIBISI 7011135534089 3) 18 MYRTLE STREET, PRIMROSE, GERMISTON,

1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.2.
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,

7.1.1.7.
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TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
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INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
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LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4

241



	2226	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
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PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN

STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER

STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE

GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE

AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA

TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,

PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM

SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI

RANK.

ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON

TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM

37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP

INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF

RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN

DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED

AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO

VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,

PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
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PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
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LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

1) AOGPGP0111886

7

2) DE BUTHELEZI 6311255784089 3) 105 ARGOSY STREET, SPILSBURY STREET,

GERMISTON, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.1

246



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2231

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 

LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
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EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
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ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
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DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 

STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON

MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,

PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN

RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21

BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI

RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL

TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI

ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE

SAME ROUTE 

ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND

JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,

TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT

CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN

HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG

ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK

     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL

LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD

PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD

(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL

NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT

OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE

VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL

PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD

BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT

BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL

PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD

TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT

BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD

TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
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RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON

7.1.1.5
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TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5
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DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT

AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111887

1

2) DE BUTHELEZI 6311255784089 3) 105 ARGOSY STREET, SPILSBURY STREET,

GERMISTON, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK7.1.1.3.
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD

7.1.1.7.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
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OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1

259



	2244	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
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ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA

7.1.1.4
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI

7.1.1.5
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MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111887
2

2) DE BUTHELEZI 6311255784089 3) 105 ARGOSY STREET, SPILSBURY STREET,
GERMISTON, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
267



	2252	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

1) 2) DE BUTHELEZI 6311255784089 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP

OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
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AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
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CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
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N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
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STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
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BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
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INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111887

4

2) DE BUTHELEZI 6311255784089 3) 105 ARGOSY STREET, SPILSBURY STREET,

GERMISTON, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.8.
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
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LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3

285



	2270	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG

ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK

     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL

LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD

PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD

(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL

NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT

OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE

VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL

PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD

BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT

BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL

PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD

TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT

BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD

TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN

RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)

     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT

NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN

LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED

AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT

BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND

JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT

TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,

PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK

THE SAME ROAD.

ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT

DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED

AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND

JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,

PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND

OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,

PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN

STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER

STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE

GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE

AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4
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TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111946
8

2) P NDHLOVU 6706275279087 3) 797 MDAKANA STREET, THOKOZA, EKURHULENI,
1421 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1.
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PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP

7.1.1.5.
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OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1
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ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &7.1.1.1
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SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0112206
5

2) T.A MPOTU 6905045348087 3) 242 NEDERVEEN HIGHWAY,
LEONDALE/GERMISTON, EKURHULENI, 1401
GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

295



	2280	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.8.
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
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LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
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SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG

ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK

     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL

LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD

PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD

(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL

NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT

OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE

VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL

PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD

BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT

BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL

PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD

TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT

BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD

TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN

RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)

     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT

NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN

LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED

AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT

BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND

JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT

TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,

PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK

THE SAME ROAD.

ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT

DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED

AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND

JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,

PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND

OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,

PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN

STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER

STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE

GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE

AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4
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TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0112206
7

2) T.A MPOTU 6905045348087 3) 242 NEDERVEEN HIGHWAY,
LEONDALE/GERMISTON, EKURHULENI, 1401
GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.1.
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STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.6.
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LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN

LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO

ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE

SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK

7.1.1.2
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ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
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RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
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PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
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TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
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LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
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LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0112206
9

2) J.E NKOSI 7003155294082 3) 6172 ZONE1 ZONKE ZIZWE,
KATHLEHONG/GERMISTON, EKURHULENI, 1401
GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

7.1.1.1
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO

CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2

WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON

RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI

STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN

RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK

ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO

CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2

WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON

RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN

RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK

ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL

ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET

DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK.

RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE

UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE

STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND

KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 

7.1.1.2
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AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
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PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.4
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STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0112969
5

2) MATHAPO SAMUEL MASHWEU
6212265433081

3) 4988 FREE STATE AVENUE, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN,
1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.
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GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.9.
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INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

7.1.1.2
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TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO

PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0113090

2

2) N A KGALUSHI 6606065735084 3) 3618 CNR COWSOAP FISH, KAALFONTEIN EXT 7,

KAALFONTEIN, 1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)7.1.1.4.
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(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0113090
3

2) N A KGALUSHI 6606065735084 3) 3618 CNR COWSOAP FISH, KAALFONTEIN EXT 7,
KAALFONTEIN, 1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI
ASSOCIATION
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1) 2) N A KGALUSHI 6606065735084 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT

7.1.1.6.
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INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

7.1.1.2
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FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

7.1.1.3
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GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0113234
4

2) MA VILAKAZI 6303280435084 3) 501 TLAMATLA EXT., TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT

7.1.1.3.
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INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR

7.1.1.8.
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TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0113913
4

2) D NDINISA 6811255321089 3) 2047 FINGO STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION
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1) 2) D NDINISA 6811255321089 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.7.
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INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 

STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION

TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0113913
5

2) D NDINISA 6811255321089 3) 2047 FINGO STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2.
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GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.
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BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

7.1.1.2
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DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3
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LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0113913
6

2) D NDINISA 6811255321089 3) 2047 FINGO STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3.

360



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2347

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1

361



	2348	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

7.1.1.3
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0113924
1

2) P WELLS 5904265098085 3) 1488 RHUWMANELLA DRIVE, GELUKSDAL,
BRAKPAN, 1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET

7.1.1.5.
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DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON

WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF

RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION

7.1.1.2
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

7.1.1.3
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0113968
2

2) AN MOTHA 8802066099087 3) 2186 GAIKA STR, TSAKANE, EKURHULENI, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION

7.1.1.7.
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TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.1
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JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
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VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
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RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0113990
1

2) VM MAHLAMBI 5910035810089 3) 236 CORN WELL STR, KWATHEMA, SPRINGS, 1575
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 

7.1.1.2.
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GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

7.1.1.9.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0113990
4

2) VM MAHLAMBI 5910035810089 3) 236 CORN WELL STR, KWATHEMA, SPRINGS, 1575
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2
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STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

7.1.1.2
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3
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R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

1) AOGPGP0114048
5

2) MAKHEHLANA MICHAEL LENTSOE
6812275526087

3) 18297 NUKERI STREET, EXT 8, TSAKANE
BRAKPAN, 1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON

WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF

RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

7.1.1.3
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STATION TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114048
6

2) MAKHEHLANA MICHAEL LENTSOE
6812275526087

3) 18297 NUKERI STREET, EXT 8, TSAKANE
BRAKPAN, 1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1.
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INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION

7.1.1.8.
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114113
7

2) BE NKOSI 5710065506080 3) 4719 NDLAMBE STREET, TSAKANE, EKURHULENI,
1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

7.1.1.2.
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SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

7.1.1.1
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114138
4

2) NG MTSHALI 6502125405083 3) A833 CONGELLA RD, KWAMASHU,  DURBAN, KWA
ZULU NATAL, 4360 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.4.
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STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3
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1) AOGPGP0114183
1

2) M V MASUKU 5409095428080 3) 10747 MBELE STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1548
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS

7.1.1.6.

403



	2390	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 

STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

7.1.1.1
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RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT
INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.2
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JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.,

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.3
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STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114277
9

2) JJ KHANYI 6906205861083 3) 8405 LANGAVILLE, EXT 6 TSAKNE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1.
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LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

7.1.1.2
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TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.3
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114301
7

2) MR FAKUDE 8408305442086 3) 1 PHEASANT STREET, NIGEL, EKURHULENI, 1401
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3.
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GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

414



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2401

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2
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STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO

PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114301

8

2) MR FAKUDE 8408305442086 3) 1 PHEASANT STREET, NIGEL, EKURHULENI, 1401

GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND

LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 

GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH

WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO

STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL

BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON

WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

7.1.1.2
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114305
5
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GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION
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4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.7.
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INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 

STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION

TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

425



	2412	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114425
3

2) B MHLONGO 8602075700083 3) 9109 EXT 6, TSAKANE, EKURHULENI, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2.
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GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.

427



	2414	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

7.1.1.2
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DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3
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LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114425
4

2) B MHLONGO 8602075700083 3) 9109 EXT 6, TSAKANE, EKURHULENI, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3.
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CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.1
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ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

7.1.1.3
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO

PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114449

9

2) O.S MOLOPYANE 7407175947084 3) 1146 EXT17, TSAKANE/BRAKPAN, EKURHULENI,

1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND

LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 

GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH

WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO

STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL

BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG

ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

7.1.1.5.
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AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON

WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF

RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

7.1.1.2
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.3
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INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114450
0

2) O.S MOLOPYANE 7407175947084 3) 1146 EXT17, TSAKANE/BRAKPAN, EKURHULENI,
1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)
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GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

441



	2428	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

7.1.1.2
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 

7.1.1.3
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114460
5

2) JJ KHANYI 6906205861083 3) 8405 LANGAVILLE, EXT 6 TSAKNE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

7.1.1.2.
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

7.1.1.1
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TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.2
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AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO

PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114891

7

2) A.M MALAPANE 6805030454082 3) 7186 IZITHENDE STREET EXT8,

LANGAVILLE/TSAKANE, EKURHULENI, 1550

GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND

LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 

GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH

WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO

STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL

BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

7.1.1.2
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INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.2
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ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3
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PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

1) AOGPGP0114942
2

2) RM SOMO 6305050812087 3) 144 A WENDEN AVE, PO BOX 1816, BRAKPAN, 1540
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -7.1.1.6.
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GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 

STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET7.1.1.1
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM
CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF
RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT
INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

7.1.1.2
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VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.,

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114953
6

2) M.E MZOLO 6406035620080 3) 19  HAYS  STREET, SHERWOOD GARDENS,
BRAKPAN, 1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED

7.1.1.1.
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.8.
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BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

7.1.1.1
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3
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VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114954
1

2) DJ MAKGOALE 7508255400082 3) 3142 MATHABA STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN,
1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.
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B

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0114992
9

2) PB DLADLA 8010300339083 3) 790 LEBAKA STR, EXT 1 TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

7.1.1.4.
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON

WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

7.1.1.2
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STATION TAXI RANK. 

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

7.1.1.2
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RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3
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1) AOGPGP0114997
1

2) PM MLABA 5007245470083 3) 3224 MFOLOZI STREET, EXT 4 TSAKANE,
BRAKPAN, 1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 

STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

7.1.1.1
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STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

7.1.1.2
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 

7.1.1.3
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115024
5

2) BS NHLENGETHWA 6203045836081 3) 8638 NKWE STREET, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

7.1.1.2.
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2
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STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115095
7

2) SM NHLENGETHWA 6907275457083 3) 18 MASAKHANE STR EXT 7A, LANGAVILLE,
TSAKANE, 1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

7.1.1.2
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INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.2
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ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3
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PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

1) AOGPGP0115095
8

2) BO BUTHELEZI 8911020210084 3) 1405 PETER JACOBS STREET, TSAKANE,
BRAKPAN, 1551 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON

WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF

RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.,

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115098
1

2) P MOTSWENE 6407245270088 3) 32910 LEROKA STR, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1150
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED

7.1.1.1.
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.8.
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BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

7.1.1.1
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
495



	2484	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3
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VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115098
3

2) NW NDWANDWE 5611025420083 3) 32192 EXT12 NHLANGANANI STR, TSAKANE,
BRAKPAN, 1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2.
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B

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

7.1.1.1
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

7.1.1.2
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3
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MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115146
4

2) D MOTHA 6012195619084 3) 35621 EXT 16, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550 GREATER
BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

7.1.1.4.
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LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON

WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3
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1) AOGPGP0115146
5

2) D MOTHA 6012195619084 3) 35621 EXT 16, TSAKANE, BRAKPAN, 1550 GREATER
BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 

STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

7.1.1.1
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STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER
WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.,

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

7.1.1.3
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ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115221
5

2) BA NGWENYA 5007235235082 3) STAND 2219, RONDEBULT X2, GERMISTON, 1401
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.
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Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -7.1.1.9.
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
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TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3
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DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO

BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.

ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH

DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN

ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN

LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK

PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN

LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT

INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED

THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN

RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER

7.1.1.4
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ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS

7.1.1.4
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INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

7.1.1.5
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RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

7.1.1.6
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LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0115245
6

2) M SIMELANE 5902085741082 3) 5259 ZONKIZIZWE ZONE 5, KATLEHONG,
GERMISTON, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

523



	2512	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO

STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE

RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23

BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34

UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO

NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

7.1.1.1
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STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO

MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP

OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON

JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION

2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO

A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

7.1.1.2
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ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

7.1.1.2

526



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2515

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
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(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
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SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

7.1.1.5
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STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5
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ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0115596
9

2) BAFANA JEREMIAH VILAKAZI
6604175272080

3) 8 WESTENHOEK STREET, GELUKSDAL, BRAKPAN,
1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION

7.1.1.7.
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TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.1
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JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

7.1.1.2
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VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN

7.1.1.3
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RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO

PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115658

7

2) SM MOGWERA 5912060743086 3) 8114 EXTENTION 9, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,

1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

7.1.1.2.
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
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SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
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STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
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MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

7.1.1.3
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3
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BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.4
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RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0115740
9

2) MTS MOTHOA 8009115456082 3) 37 SNYAMN DRIVE, WRIGHT PARK, SPRINGS, 1559
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1.
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LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

7.1.1.2
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LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY

7.1.1.3
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND

AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO

PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115760

6

2) PS BUTHELEZI 7709205519084 3) 264 TROY STREET, EMBALENHLE SECTIONS,

SPRINGS, 2015 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi

Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2.
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SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
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BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
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REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO

ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY

MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO

COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND

TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
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RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
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DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

558



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2547

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0115827
0

2) M.E MZOLO 6406035620080 3) 19  HAYS  STREET, SHERWOOD GARDENS,
BRAKPAN, 1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.
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GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.9.
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INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

7.1.1.2
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TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115854
4

2) BB NZAMA 7108045492083 3) 12 VICTOR STREEET, BRAKPAN, JOHANNESBURG,
1540 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO

7.1.1.3.
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STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN

7.1.1.3
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RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115854
5

2) BB NZAMA 7108045492083 3) 12 VICTOR STREEET, BRAKPAN, JOHANNESBURG,
1540 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET

7.1.1.5.
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DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON

WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF

RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION

7.1.1.2

574



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2565

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

7.1.1.3

575



	2566	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115878
1

2) MTS MOTHOA 8009115456082 3) 37 SNYAMN DRIVE, WRIGHT PARK, SPRINGS, 1559
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION

7.1.1.7.
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TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA

ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

7.1.1.1
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JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N
LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

7.1.1.2
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VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE

GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER

ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN

7.1.1.3
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RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115926
6

2) M.E MZOLO 6406035620080 3) 19  HAYS  STREET, SHERWOOD GARDENS,
BRAKPAN, 1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.2.
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN

7.1.1.9.
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RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

7.1.1.1
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AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,
TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

584



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2575

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.3
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LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115926
7

2) M.E MZOLO 6406035620080 3) 19  HAYS  STREET, SHERWOOD GARDENS,
BRAKPAN, 1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.3.
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INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO

7.1.1.1
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STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO

PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 
INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON
WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF
RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE
MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO
VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO
EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION
TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,
TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

7.1.1.2
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SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 
RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN
REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3
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CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115956
5

2) JW TWALA 6710095328082 3) 56 RANGE VIEW ROAD, BRAKPAN, SPRINGS, 1541
GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT
INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 
GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH
WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO
STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL
BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER

7.1.1.1
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON

WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF

RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

7.1.1.3
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OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0116571
8

2) TA MABENA 6311030306083 3) 9928 MOYHUTSE STREET, IVORY PARK, MIDRAND,
1639 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

7.1.1.1.
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GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
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PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
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TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

7.1.1.2
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FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

7.1.1.3
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SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0117284
7

2) SP MAPAYA 6702055643089 3) 491 SKYLAB STREET, TSHEPO EXT, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 12 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.3.
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ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP

7.1.1.9.
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OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
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TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

7.1.1.2
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RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)

DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,

                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE

                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET

                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS

                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 

               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 

                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 

                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP

                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0117490

2

2) WV MTHETHWA 5808275737089 3) 1935  EXT 3  KONISI  STREET, MAILULA  PARK,

VOSLOORUS, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi

Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1.
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.
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VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.9.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM7.1.1.1
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(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
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609



	2600	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
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LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW

CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,

STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,

TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0117490

4

2) WV MTHETHWA 5808275737089 3) 1935  EXT 3  KONISI  STREET, MAILULA  PARK,

VOSLOORUS, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi

Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2

WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN

RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT

INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

7.1.1.8.
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PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
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HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
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PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
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ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
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TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0117528
2

2) MS MALELE 6002215535089 3) PTN142/5633, ROODEKOP, GERMISTON, 1401
Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED

7.1.1.3.
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STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

7.1.1.7.
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OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

7.1.1.1
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO

ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY

MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO

COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND

TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

629



	2620	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
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RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.
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BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

7.1.1.4
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
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SFER TAXI RANK. 

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0117528
6

2) LA MAKUNYANE 8106101373089 3) 1053 DIBETSO STR, VOLSOORUS, BOKSBURG,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2.
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ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
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SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
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LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3
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BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4
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R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0117528
7

2) LA MAKUNYANE 8106101373089 3) 1053 DIBETSO STR, VOLSOORUS, BOKSBURG,
1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

7.1.1.1.
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DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

7.1.1.6.
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PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

7.1.1.2
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RANK.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL

7.1.1.3
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DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

7.1.1.4
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ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

7.1.1.1
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COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
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LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES

ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146

TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE

FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0110434
1

2) PMC MKHETHWA 6901075363088 3) 1074 TLADI STREET, VOSLOORUS, GERMISTON,
1475 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.7.

1

EKU - OUTREACH 15



	2652	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER

7.1.1.1

3



	2654	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
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INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED

TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO

N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER

STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET

DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
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EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

7.1.1.4
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BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.5
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NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5
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RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110434
3

2) PMC MKHETHWA 6901075363088 3) 1074 TLADI STREET, VOSLOORUS, GERMISTON,
1475 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,

7.1.1.4.
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TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2

7.1.1.8.
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WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN

LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO

ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE

SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

19



	2670	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.4
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LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT

7.1.1.5
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INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION

ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2

WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD

AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT

INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON

THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35

ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN

NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN

ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,

TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK

ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT

AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110553

8

2) WF JIYANA 7112315503082 3) PO BOIX 30055, DUKATOLE, GERMISTON, 1400

GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1.
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.6.
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LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN

LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO

ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE

SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.2
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INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
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RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
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ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG

7.1.1.4
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ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
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OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
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B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110668

0

2) BV ZONDO 6011285810082 3) 11429 MOTSE STREET, EXT14 VOSLOORUS,

BOKSBURG, 1475 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.4.
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MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT

7.1.1.1
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LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
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INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
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KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
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LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
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DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL

7.1.1.4
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LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.4
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INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON

7.1.1.5
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THE SANE ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35

ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN

NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN

ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,

TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK

ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT

AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110670

0

2) MS MASONDO 5006265282089 3) 21 RHEIM STREET, DELVILE, GERMISTON, 1401

GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

46



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2699

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6.
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN

LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO

ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE

SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN

RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT

INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1

NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
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INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED7.1.1.3
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TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
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INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
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VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

7.1.1.5

57



	2710	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

1) AOGPGP0110670

2

2) MS MASONDO 5006265282089 3) 21 RHEIM STREET, DELVILE, GERMISTON, 1401

GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

7.1.1.5.
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LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN

7.1.1.9.
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
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DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
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ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
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STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
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SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
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GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
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PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN

BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT

INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION

ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2

WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD

AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT

INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON

THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35

ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN

NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN

ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,

TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK

ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT

AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110670

3

2) MS MASONDO 5006265282089 3) 21 RHEIM STREET, DELVILE, GERMISTON, 1401

GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.7.
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LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.1
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TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
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RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
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INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
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ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER

STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE

GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE

AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA

TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,

PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM

SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI

RANK.

ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON

TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM

37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP

INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF

RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN

DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED

AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO

VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,

PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER

STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.5
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CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5
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1) AOGPGP0110701
7

2) NI KUBHEKA 6507255300087 3) 719 TWALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,
1432 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 

LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
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ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4

88



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2741

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)7.1.1.4
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     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM

7.1.1.5
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37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

7.1.1.5
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TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110702

1

2) NI KUBHEKA 6507255300087 3) 719 TWALA SECTION, KATLEHONG, KATLEHONG,

1432 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.8.
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE7.1.1.1
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN

7.1.1.1
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ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
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TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
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CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
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RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
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LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT

INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION

ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2

WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD

AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT

INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON

THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35

ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN

NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN

ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,

TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK

ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT

AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110710

5

2) ML RAUDISA 6903060820080 3) 8105 IVORY PARK EXT8, MIDRAND, MIDRAND, 1685

GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK7.1.1.1.
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
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LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN

LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO

ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE

SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY

7.1.1.2

108



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2761

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
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OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
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TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
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STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
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PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
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BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110765

2

2) JG THOMAS 5311155276088 3) 27 LOUIS STREET, BIRCHLEIGH NORTH, KEMPTON

PARK, 1619 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

7.1.1.5.
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FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:

7.1.1.1
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FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.1

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
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ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110765
4

2) JG THOMAS 5311155276088 3) 27 LOUIS STREET, BIRCHLEIGH NORTH, KEMPTON
PARK, 1619 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
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GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
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JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

7.1.1.3
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110783
2

2) MA MAGUBANE 7511185350088 3) PO BOX 33948, JEPPESTOWN, JOHANNESBURG,
2043 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

7.1.1.5.
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STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
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RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
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LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE

ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO

RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK

HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO

ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY

MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO

COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND

TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
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REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
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SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110784
8

2) R C SEBAKE 4803145656081 3) 70 ETHAFENI SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED

7.1.1.3.
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STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK

7.1.1.9.
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HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

7.1.1.2
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ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110785
7

2) R C SEBAKE 4803145656081 3) 70 ETHAFENI SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
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4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

7.1.1.6.
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LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

7.1.1.3
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PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110795
7

2) IP KGWEDI 7501295595086 3) 6018 WINNIE MANDELA, TEMBISA, EKURHULENI,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED

7.1.1.3.
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TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

7.1.1.8.
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INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN

7.1.1.1
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GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 

7.1.1.2
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TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge7.1.1.2
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Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)

DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,

                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE

                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET

                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS

                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 

               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 

                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 

                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP

                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110878

4

2) T.S NKWANA 7008285566085 3) P.O. BOX 4915, KEMPTON PARK, EKURHULENI,

1619 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
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1) 2) T.S NKWANA 7008285566085 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

7.1.1.6.
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LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK

AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

7.1.1.3
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PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110878
6

2) T.S NKWANA 7008285566085 3) P.O. BOX 4915, KEMPTON PARK, EKURHULENI,
1619 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED

7.1.1.3.
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TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT

7.1.1.8.
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INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN

7.1.1.1
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GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 

7.1.1.2
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TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge7.1.1.2
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Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)

DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,

                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE

                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET

                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS

                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 

               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 

                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 

                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP

                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110915

4

2) ME MAJOZU 6608105677086 3) E11-3 NGUNI HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,

1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
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1) 2) ME MAJOZU 6608105677086 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET

7.1.1.5.
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DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA

STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,

TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

7.1.1.9.
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RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM7.1.1.1
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(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
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INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
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LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.
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EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
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VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0110915

5

2) ME MAJOZU 6608105677086 3) E11-3 NGUNI HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,

1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2

WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN

RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT

INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM

SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI

AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,

RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE

STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET

DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA

STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,

TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK7.1.1.9.
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MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
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RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW

7.1.1.2
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SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
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ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.5
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RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0110936
6

2) S.J PHASHA 5205065719080 3) 699 WINNIE MANDELA, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

7.1.1.4.
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

7.1.1.9.
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

7.1.1.2
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N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110937
0

2) S.J PHASHA 5205065719080 3) 699 WINNIE MANDELA, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP

7.1.1.1.
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OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.
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RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

7.1.1.1
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AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
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MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.2
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TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

7.1.1.3
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PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110937
2

2) S.J PHASHA 5205065719080 3) 699 WINNIE MANDELA, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY

7.1.1.4.
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

7.1.1.9.
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

7.1.1.2

199



	2854	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110937
4

2) KI MAMPA 6404175603081 3) 9788 IVORY PARK, MIDRAND, MIDRAND, 1685
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP

7.1.1.1.
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OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.

201



	2856	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF

7.1.1.1
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AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

7.1.1.1
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MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

7.1.1.2

204



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2859

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)

7.1.1.3
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DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

1) AOGPGP0110937
8

2) KI MAMPA 6404175603081 3) 9788 IVORY PARK, MIDRAND, MIDRAND, 1685
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI7.1.1.5.
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RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN

7.1.1.1

208



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 2863

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK

7.1.1.2

209



	2864	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0110974
4

2) AM MADIDA 5806135882087 3) 2416 MHLATHI STREET, DUKATHOLE, GERMISTON,
1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2.
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN

LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO

ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE

SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN

RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT

INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1

NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO

JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP

INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
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LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
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LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4
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GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
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PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
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LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

1) AOGPGP0111001
0

2) B S NKHAHLE 6503125556081 3) 11 LOUIS BOTHA AVE, BONAERO PARK, KEMPTON
PARK, 1619 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
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INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
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DROP OFF AND LOAD.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

7.1.1.3
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 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111001
1

2) B S NKHAHLE 6503125556081 3) 11 LOUIS BOTHA AVE, BONAERO PARK, KEMPTON
PARK, 1619 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2.
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GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

7.1.1.8.
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TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

7.1.1.2
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RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 

7.1.1.3
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               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 

                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 

                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP

                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

1) AOGPGP0111105

6

2) RM MALAPILE 6512100851086 3) 1022 KHANYA STREET, EXTENTION  1, TSAKANE,

1550 GREATER BRAKPAN TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0804(1001ZW1001ZV00056514)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD 

ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO  GOODS

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND

LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND

LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0804A1(1001ZW1001ZV00056515)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 

GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK. 

B

7.1.1.2.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0804A2(1001ZW1001ZV00056516)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI KENNETH

WILLIAMS DRIVE,TUTRN LEFT INTO RHEUMANELLA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KOOT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN  DENNER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  GOODS ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO

STOFFBERG AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

CAVENDISH AVENUE  ROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO  STATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL

BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0805(1001ZW1001ZX00056517)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0806(1001ZW1001JS00056518)FROM GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK TAXI LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILDELBURG

ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

VAN DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE ,TURN RIGHT COMMISSIONER STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND  RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL BLUE TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5.
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TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HEIDELBERG TAXI RANK* (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0808(1001ZZ1001WM10056519)FROM TSAKANE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  R23,TURN LEFT INTO LOUW STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOBS
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG  TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BOSMAN STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0809(1001ZV1001RS10056520)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA 
STATION BOSMAN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810(1001ZV10020410056521)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT STATION
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA PUTLA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0810A1(1001ZV10020410056522)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAND WOOD PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,DROP OFF AT OAKMOOR EAST TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,ON RAMP INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO H.F. VERWOERD ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTLA TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MEYERTON TAXI RANK (MEYERTON) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0811(1001ZZ10002J10056523)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO  BLACK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NDABA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
R550,TURN LEFT INTO M6,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALESIDE DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
MEYERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812(1001ZZ1001ZV00056524)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GOODS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO CAVENDISH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTOO
STATION ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0812A1(1001ZZ1001ZV00056525)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, ,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RIETVILLE ,TURNN LEFT INTO
PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO STOFFBERG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
STATION ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE TOWNSHIP..

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0815(1001ZV1001MM00056526)FROM GREATER BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT  INTO STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK  POTGIETER,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ATHLONE SDTREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUBILEE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
LEEUWKOP ROAD ,TURN ROIGHT INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GREATER
BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

235



	2890	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNERSBURG CNR.WANDERERS STREET & NOORD STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GBTA)0816(1001ZX10020510056527)FROM

CARNIVAL CASINO TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN LEFT N17, OFF

RAMP,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M2,TURN LEFT JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT

INTO  ANDERSON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT  INTO VON WEILLEIGH STREET DROP OFF, KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT PLEIN DROP OFF , TURN RIGHT INTO  WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF AND  LOAD IN CORNER

WANDERERS AND NOORD STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY CASINO TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817(1002061001JS00056528)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MALANDELA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0817A1(1002061001JS00056529)FROM MALANDELA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ZULU,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP OFF,TURN  RIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISSIONER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MALANDELA TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819(1001ZZ1001OV00056530)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R550,TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R103,TUR N

LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LET INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANLK DROP OFF AND LOAD 

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0819A1(1001ZZ1001OV00056531)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R554,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0820(1001ZZ1001JS00056532)FROM TAXI TSAKANE MAIN RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17,

TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG WANDERES MAIN RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0821(1001ZV1001M410056533)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION, TURN LEFT  INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET, TURN RIGHT 

INTO HENDRICK PORGIETER,PROCEED STRSAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ON RAMP INTO N17,TURN RIGHT INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ROSETTEN ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON

WEILLEIGH DROP OFF,PROCED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

WANDERERS STREET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0822(1001ZZ1001N300056534)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXOI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFF

RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT OINTO ELSBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO PLANTATION

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GBTA)0822A1(1001ZZ1001N300056535)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AIRPORT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JUBILEE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEEWPOORT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT

INTO M46 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE

MAIN TAXI RANK.,

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0823(1001ZZ1001NK00056536)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  ERGO ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  R23 HEIDELBERG,TURN LEFT INTO N12,  OFF RAMP  INTO  EDENVALE,

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN HENDRICK STREET,TURN  RIGHT  INTO 2ND AVENUE, TURN LEFT  INTO

VOORTREKKER ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO  HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  TO

EDENVALE WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0824(1001ZV1001K900056537)FROM BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT  INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO STOFFBERG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS STATION

TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AN DLOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.2

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0826(1001ZX1000P100056538)FROM CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO R554,

TURN LEFT INTO R23,(RANGE VIEW ROAD) ,TURN LEFT INTO  LANCASTER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 

DAGENHAM  STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827(1001ZV1000P100056539)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO M56,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO DAGENHAM STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BOLTON, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0827A1(1001ZV1000P100056540)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD,INTO BENONI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0828(1001ZZ1001K000056541)FROM TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWATHEMA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

SPRINGS  WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PRINCE GEORGE, TURN LEFT INTO PRINCE GEORGE AVENUE, 

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  M545,TURN RIGHT INTO HERALD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO   DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0829(1001ZZ1001JU00056542)FROM TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

NDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN LETF INTO 

RHEUMANELLA CRESENT,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  UITTOG AVENUE,TURN LEFTINTO  GELUKSDAL

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN

REEF ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO EISELLEN STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON CIVIC

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE PHOLOSONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GBTA)0830(1001ZV1000OA00056543)FROM  BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO STOFFBERG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHTAND TURTN LEFT  INTO GOODS

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LEMMER ROAD, TURN RIGHT ERGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO 12TH ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO  VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SONNERSTRAL ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  NDUDULA STREET

DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT  INTO LEKOPE STREET DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACOBS STREET DROP OFF AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN

STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0831(1001ZV1001K200056545)FROMB RAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT PRINCE
GEORGE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INOT  NEW MODDER
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO AMPTHILL AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KIMBLETON AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON, INTO BENONI MARKET  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0832(1001ZV1001JU00056546)FROM BRAKPAN STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
STATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MAINREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO HERALD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO ESSELEN  TURN LEFT INTO  DAVEYTON CIVIC TAXI 
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0833(1001ZZ1001K600056547)FROM  TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ERGO ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO M45,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  O.RELLY MERRY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTH ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  V.R SWART DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO KEMPTON PARK  STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Geluksdal (Geluksdal Rank) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0834(1000OE1001K900056548)FROM GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO 12TH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  KWA-THEMA
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  SPRINGS WEST ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  2ND
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO  1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRING  STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GELUKSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0835(1001ZZ1001ZV00056549)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DALPARK EXTENSION 1 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MINNERBRON,  PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DALPARK EXTENSION 6 DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LACHVILLE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRENDHEST DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATE MINES DROP  OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
TSAKANE TOWNSHIP .

7.1.1.3

TSAKANE MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0836(1001ZZ1001OP00056550)FROM TSAKANE TOWNSHIP LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ZULU
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN 12TH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO ELSBURG ROAD  R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO PADSTON STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTONE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GBTA)0837(1001ZX1001OP00056551)FROM  CARNIVAL CITY CASINO  TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
R554,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTONE STREET, TU RN LEFT INTO
PADSTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  TSAKANE TOWNSHIP.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111136
1

2) T M MATHEBULA 5412300702083 3) 8094 GWALA STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON, 1426
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1.
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PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP

7.1.1.5.
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OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1
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ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &7.1.1.1
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SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111146
2

2) BJ MAHLANGU 4304075448086 3) P O BOX 257, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

7.1.1.3.
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ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.9.
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CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK

7.1.1.1
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MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

7.1.1.2
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ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111169
6

2) SE VILAKAZI 7909115590080 3) 23 BLYEDRVIER STREET, NORKEM PAK, KEMPTON
PARK, 1620 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

7.1.1.7.
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TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
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ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)7.1.1.2
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(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)

DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,

                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE

                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET

                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS

                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 

               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 

                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 

                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP

                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111212

7

2) S.G BUTHELEZI 7005155473087 3) 6957 LEKHOBA CRESENT, VOSLOORUS,

EKURHULENI, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District

Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2

WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN

RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT

7.1.1.3.
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INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.
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VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1

257



	2912	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
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M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI

7.1.1.3
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RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3
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DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.4
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RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111213
2

2) S.G BUTHELEZI 7005155473087 3) 6957 LEKHOBA CRESENT, VOSLOORUS,
EKURHULENI, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District
Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

7.1.1.7.
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RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND

LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS

PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY

STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET

ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO

ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO

ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY

MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO

COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND

TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF

AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM

(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
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PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

273



	2928	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111222
6

2) A M RAPETSOA 5607150758081 3) 443 DIFATENG SECTION, SHOEBILL STREET,
TEMBISA, 1628 KEMPTON PARK TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET

7.1.1.1.
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OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY

7.1.1.7.
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

7.1.1.1
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ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

7.1.1.3
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REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111226
5

2) C MALOKA 6606145312086 3) 1002 CHAKELA STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL

7.1.1.3.
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ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

7.1.1.9.
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STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

7.1.1.1
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VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

7.1.1.2
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111227
9

2) BB DLAMINI 6104040607081 3) 188 ZIKODE STRRET P.O TAOKOZA, THOKOZA,
EKHURULENI, 1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.1.
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INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP

7.1.1.5.
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OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

7.1.1.1
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TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN

7.1.1.2
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111229
5

2) BB DLAMINI 6104040607081 3) 188 ZIKODE STRRET P.O TAOKOZA, THOKOZA,
EKHURULENI, 1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.3.
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RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

7.1.1.8.
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COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

7.1.1.1
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AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK

TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN

LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,

TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO

END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES

ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146

TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE

FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111230

2

2) JB Thabede 5810025347086 3) 65 MAZIBUKO STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,

1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)
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293



	2950	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM

7.1.1.5.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

7.1.1.1
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TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
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HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
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LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111230
4

2) VG DLAMINI 8010055788088 3) 190 KHUMALO STREET, TOKOZA, TOKOZA, 1426
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.7.
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AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD

TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET

(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET

DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &

BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
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DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES

7.1.1.4.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
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TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
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BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111230
8

2) BRIAN FREDDY RICHARDSON
8003215584083

3) 4  MOPPET ST, EDENPARK, ALBERTON, 0000
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
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TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA

7.1.1.6.
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED

STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD

TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND

JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

7.1.1.1
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET

(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET

DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111230
9

2) P.N ZAKWE 6801105822089 3) STAND 2568, MSOGWABA, MSOGWABA, 1215
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

7.1.1.4.
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RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

7.1.1.9.
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TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111231
1

2) P.N ZAKWE 6801105822089 3) STAND 2568, MSOGWABA, MSOGWABA, 1215
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

7.1.1.1.
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COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
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MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.2
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HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111231
3

2) P.N ZAKWE 6801105822089 3) STAND 2568, MSOGWABA, MSOGWABA, 1215
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND

7.1.1.3.
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LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.9.
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GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1

323



	2980	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111231
5

2) SG BUTHELEZI 6712260323088 3) 8 VLAMBOOM STREET, MAYBERRY ALBERTON,
EKURHULENI, 1448 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1.
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INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN

7.1.1.5.
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SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

7.1.1.1
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GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.2
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146

TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE

FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111232

9

2) V V THANGO 5302075574082 3) 105 ARGON HOUSE, SPILLSBURY STREET,

GERMISTON, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP

7.1.1.8.
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OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
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UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
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ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK

     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL

LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD

PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD

(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL

NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT

OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE

VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL

PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD

BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT

BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL

PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD

TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT

BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD

TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN

RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)

     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT

NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN

LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED

AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT

BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND

JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD

AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT

TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,

PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND

OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK

THE SAME ROAD.

ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT

DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED

AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND

JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,

PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND

OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,

PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN

STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER

STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE

GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE

AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION

ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2

WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD

AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT

INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON

THE SANE ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35

ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN

NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN

ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,

TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK

ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT

AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111233

2

2) BS ZWANE 6103275737084 3) 4412 ZATHU STREET, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,

1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

7.1.1.1.
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STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.6.
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SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,

TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
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RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,

BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN

N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE

FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
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R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association
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1) 2) BS ZWANE 6103275737084 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE

7.1.1.5.
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STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET

DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA

STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,

TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

7.1.1.9.
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TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
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TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
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LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET

DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN

REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING

COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
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OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.4
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RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,

7.1.1.5
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TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0111252

9

2) M.D.W NKOSI 5503255710087 3) 10670 MORENA STREET, EXT 14, VOSLOORUS,

1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2

WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN

RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT

INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM

SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI

AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,

RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE

STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET

DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA

STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,

TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.
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VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
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REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
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HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.5
371



	3028	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW

CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS

BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,

STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,

TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 

VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111253

0

2) M.D.W NKOSI 5503255710087 3) 10670 MORENA STREET, EXT 14, VOSLOORUS,

1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY

STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET

DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP

OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO

ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2

WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN

RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT

INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM

7.1.1.4.
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SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS

STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI

AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO

BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP

LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,

RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN

LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE

STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET

DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA

STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,

TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

7.1.1.8.
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SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1

375



	3032	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)31167.1.1.2
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A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP

OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO

JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET

DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT

INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT

INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL

MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT

INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI

RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS

WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET

INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN

RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK(DAWN PARK)

7.1.1.3

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY

PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET

DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
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VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
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ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111312
8

2) BS SITHOLE 7212045765082 3) E63 NGUNI HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,
1426 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.
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IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN
RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,
TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1
NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC
BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.2
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TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)
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SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.3

389



	3046	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

7.1.1.4
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STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD

PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN

SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111314
1

2) BS SITHOLE 7212045765082 3) E63 NGUNI HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS, EKURHULENI,
1426 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP

7.1.1.2.
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OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.7.
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
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INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
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FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO

PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI

RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG

STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS

TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID

ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH

ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO

STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 

TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 

HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN

LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI

RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME

ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO

R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111338
9

2) L.S MPHUTHI 8110230525080 3) 2532 EXT9 DUKATHOLE, GERMISTON,
EKURHULENI, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.1
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MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN

LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO

ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE

SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN

RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT

INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1

NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -7.1.1.2
407



	3064	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
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INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
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AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111434
4

2) MS MANYATHI 6501016948086 3) 254 KHUMALO STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.9.
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RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,

7.1.1.2
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TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111454
2

2) D J MOHLALA 5602190852085 3) 88 HOSPITAL VIEW, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1.
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POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.7.
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RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

7.1.1.1
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TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

7.1.1.3
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STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111454
5

2) D J MOHLALA 5602190852085 3) 88 HOSPITAL VIEW, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN

7.1.1.4.
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VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
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RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
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MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
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CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
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LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111454
6

2) ME MODIBA 5909035565081 3) 873 CNR 9 AVENUE, ALEXANDRA MENS,
JOHANNESBURG, 2090 ALEXANDRA TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK @ 5TH STREET
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0331(1001KI1001KU00051436)FROM  ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH  AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT ARKWRITE ROAD,
PROCEED TO GRAYSTON DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO KATHERINE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREET TAXI
RANK, LEFT INTO RIVONIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WEST STREET, LEFT INTO GRAYSTON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO 11TH AVENUE IN BENMORE, PROCEED INTO PARKMORE BUS TAXI TERMINALS, PROCEED TO
PARKMORE GARDEN, TURN RIGHT INTO OLYMPIA AVENUE, PROCEED INTO CALORAIN DRIVE, TURN LEFT
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INTO BALLYCLARE DRIVE, RIGHT INTO RIVER CLUB SHOPPING CEBTRE, BACK INTO COLORANE DRIVE, LEFT
INTO SUMMIT DRIVE, INTO BRYANSTON, TURN RIGHT INTO RIVERSIDE SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO 
BRYNSTON DRIVE, INTO BRYNSTON SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO BRYSTON DRIVE, INTO SUMMIT DIVE,
INTO MORNING SIDE SHOPPING CENTRE, LEFT INTO RIVONIA ROAD VI AMORNING SIDE MANOR, INO RIVONIA
BOULEVARD, BACK TO RIVONIA ROAD, LEFT INTO 12TH AVENUE, INTO PETERVALE SHOPPING CETRE, BACK
INTO RIVONIA ROAD, LEFT INTO WITKOPEN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PAULSHOF, BACK INTO WITKOPEN
ROAD, TURN LEFT IN WILLIAM NICOL INOT MONTECASINO BOULEVARD, BACK IN WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, VIA
SLOWNS SHOPPING CENTER, BACK INTO WILLIAM NICOL, LEFT INTO KING FISHER STREET, PROCEED INTO
DOUGLAS SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO WILLIAM NICOL, LEFT INTO FOURWAY SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK
INTO WILLIAM NICOL VIA FOURWAYS GARDEN VIA LONEHILL SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO MAIN ROAD,
LEFT INTO WITKOPEN, LEFT INTO SUNNINGHILL BUSINESS PARK, TURN BACK WITH NANYUKA STREET INTO
BOWLING STREET INTO GALOR MANOR, INTO GALOR MANOR SHOPPING CENTRE, LEFT INTO KELVIN DRIVE,
INTO WOODMEAD SHOPPING CENTRE, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, INTO GIBSON DRIVE, INTO
BARKLEY SHOPPING CENTRE, INTO KELVIN SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO MAIN PRETORIA, INTO
WOODLANDS DRIVE, LEFT INTO BOWLING STREET, INTO KRAMERVILLE CBD AREA, INTO CATHRINE STREET,
RIGHT INTO 5TH STREET TAXI RANK

RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE AS ABOVE IN REVERSE

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), REEDS SHOPPING CENTRE IN ROOIHUISKRAAL
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0303(1001KI1001KL10051454)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELT, TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, BACK INTO
WATT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MALBORO AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO N1 NORTH, TURN LEFT INTO ROOI HUISKRAAL OFF RAMP (121) OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD (R101),
TURN LEFT INTO UITSIG AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO ROOI HUISKRAAL AVENUE, THE REEDS MALL TAXI RANK
AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.2.

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK @ HALFWAY HOUSE (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0305(1001KN1001KT10051455)FROM HALFWAY TAXI RANK, RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD
, RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, BACK INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD (R101), RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUISKRAAL AVENUE INTO SHOPPING CENTRE , BACK INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, RIGHT INTO
SAREL BAARD STREET (M25), DROP OFF AND PICK UP AT VICKI DRIVE (CICULAR), BACK INTO SAREL STREET
(M25), RIGHT INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD (R101), RIGHT INTO LENCHEN-AVENUE, PROCCED INTO
LENCHEN-AVENUE NORTH, PROCEED INTO SUID STREET, LEFT INTO THE BUS AND TAXI TERMINAL IN
CENTURION AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.3.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), LIMBRO PARK BUSINESS CENTRE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0332(1001KS1001KW00051456)FROM JCK
MINCER PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST, TURN RIGHT INTO CLARANDON PLACE,
PROCEED INTO LOUI BOTHA AVE, TURN RIGHT INTO HATHON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO JOSEPH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO ATHOL, TURN LEFT INTO JHB ROAD, TURN LEFT MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT
WORDSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAKESPEAR STREET,

7.1.1.4.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK @
HOMESTEAD ROAD (Destination) - GPCOJATA0325(1001KS1001L700051457)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK
CENTRAL TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO TWIST STREET PROCEED INTO EMPIRE ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS
AVENUE, LEFT INTO RANDBURG TAXI RANK (OFF-LOAD), BACK INTO JAN SMUTS, RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
VERWOERD DRIVE, LEFT INTO HOMESTEAD TAXI RANK (OFF-LOAD), BACK INTO HENDRICK VERWOERD INTO
MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, INTO SLOWNS SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO WILLIAM NICOL,
RIGHT INTO PETER PLACE, INTO HOMESTEAD TAXI RANK. RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE AS ABOVE

7.1.1.5.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK @ 5TH
STREET (Destination) - GPCOJATA0329(1001KS1001KU00051458)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK, LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, RIGHT CLARENDON PLACE, PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA, LEFT HOUGHTON
DRIVE, PROCEED TO JOE SLOVO DRIVE TURN INTO RIGHT 2ND STREET, LEFT INTO WEST STREET, PROCEED
INTO CENTRAL STREET, RIGHT INTO KRUGER STREET, LEFT INTO ATHOL OAKLANDS, VIA BERNAM, LEFT
INTO CORLETT DRIVE, RIGHT INTO RUDD, VIA ILLOVO, INTO RIVONIA ROAD, LEFT INTO WITKOPPEN, INTO
CAMBRIDGE ROAD IN PETERVALE. BACK TO SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK AT 5TH STREET AND BACK IN THE
SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.6.
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JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), CENTURION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0310(1001KS1001KT10051459)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO
TWIST STREET,TURN RIGHT CLARENDON PLACE,  PROCEED INTO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, LEFT INTO
HOUGHTON DRIVE, PROCEED TO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED INTO N1 NORTH, RIGHT INTO 
OLIFANTSFONTEIN OFF RAMP, LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, RIGHT BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED INTO
HIGHVELD CBD AREA, BACK INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, BACK INTO OLD JOHANESSBURG ROAD,RIGHT INTO
ROOIHUIS KRAAL AVE INTO THE SHOPPING COMPLEX, BACK INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD R101, RIGHT
INTO SAREL BAAND STREET, M25,PROCEED VICKI DRIVE (CICULAR), SAREL STREET (M25),RIGHT INTO OLD
JOHANESSBURG ROAD, (R101), RIGHT INTO LENCHEN AVENUE, NORTH, SUID STREET, TO CENTURION
EXISTING TAXI RANK AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.7.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), WATERFRONT/AVENTURA GOLF MAIN
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0318(1001KS1001L100051460)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK, LEFT INTO TWIST, PROCEED TO CLAREDON PLACE, PROCEED TO EMPIRE ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN
SMUTS, LEFT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, LEFT INTO WATER FRONT SHOPPING CENTRE (AVENTURA GOLF MAIN
TAXI RANK).

RETURN: THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE UP TO EMPIRE ROAD, RIGHT INTO CLAREDON PLACE, RIGHT INTO
CLAIM STREET, RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREETINTO JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), BRYANSTON TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0317(1001KS1001L000051461)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, INTO EMPIRE ROAD, RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, RIGHT INTO
WILLIAM NICOL HIGHWAY, INTO BRYANSTON SHOPPING CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
CORNER HOBART ROAD AND WILLIAM NICOL HIGHWAY. 

RETURN: INTO WILLIAM NICOL, VIA SILOWNS BACK INT WILLIAM NICOL, INTO JAN SMUTS, LEFT INTO EMPIRE,
RIGHT INTO CLAIM STREET, AND RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO PARK CENTRAL. 

7.1.1.9.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), LIMBRO PARK BUSINESS CENTRE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0313(1001KS1001KW00051462)FROM
JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST, CLAREDON PLACE, LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, RIGHT INTO DUNNATOR, HATHORN, LEFT VILJOEN, JOSEPH AVENUE, ATHOL, JOHANESSBURG
ROAD. LEFT INTO 2ND STREET, CORLET DRIVE, VAN DER LINDE, CANNING ROAD, MAIN ROAD, SHAKESPEARE
ROAD, RIGHT VICTORIA ROAD, LEFT INTO SHERDIDAN ROAD, RIGHT INTO LONDON ROAD, LEFT INTO 1ST
ROAD, LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 3RD ROAD, LEFT INTO MALBORO ROAD, RIGHT INTO LIMBRO
PARK BUSINESS CENTRE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE IN
REVERSE.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK @ HALFWAY
HOUSE (Destination) - GPCOJATA0339(1001KS1001KN00051463)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK/ JACK MINCER IN NOORD STREET INTO TWIST STREET, INTO CLARENDON PLACE, INTO LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, INTO HOUGHTON DRIVE, INTO N1 NORTH. RIGHT MALBORO DRIVE, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA
ROAD VIA KELVIN, RIGHT INTO GIBSON DRIVE, INTO BUCCLEUCH SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO MAIN
PRETORIA ROAD, RIGHT INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE, RIGHT INTO WOODMEAD SHOPPING CENTRE (OFF-LOAD &
PICK-UP PASSENGERS), BACK INTO WOODMEAD DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO R564, WOODMEAD NORTH, TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO BEKKER STREET,
INTO WATERFALL PARK (OFF-LOAD & PICK-UP PASSENGERS), PROCEED INTO VORNA VALLEY SHOPPING
CENTRE, BACK INTO LEVER ROAD, PROCEED TO HALFWAY SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK TO LEVER ROAD, INTO
MIDWAY SHOPPING CENTRE,  PROCEED TO SUPER SPAR SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED TO CARLSWALD
SURBURB, BACK  INTO LEVER ROAD, PROCEED TO MIDWAY SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED  INTO VODA
WORLD, THEN PROCEED TO NOORDWYK SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO LEVER ROAD, INTO LE ROUX AVE,
VIA CENETARY CENTRE, INTO GRAND CENTRAL (OFF-LOAD & PICK UP PASSENGERS), BACK INTO RICHARDS
AVENUE, VIA GALLAGER ESTATE, TURN INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, INTO HALFWAY HOUSE TAXI RANK,
TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD VIA CROWTHRONE, BACK INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, INTO
COOPERATE PARK INDUSTRY, BACK TO PRETORIA ROAD INTO COOPERATES PARK NORTH, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAMRAND PARK, TURN LEFT INTO OLIEVENHOUTBOSCH VIA KOSMOSDAL INDUSTRY (PICK UP &
OFF-LOAD), INTO SAMRAND INDUSTRIAL AREA, BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO JOHANNESBURG IN
REVERSE.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), NORWOOD BUS AND TAXI TERMINAL AT
ATHOL AND HAMLIN STREET (Destination) - GPCOJATA0321(1001KS1001L300051464)FROM JOHANNESBURG

7.1.1.1
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PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/ JACK MINCER TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, INTO CLAREDON PLACE,
LOUIS BOTHA, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO GRANT AVENUE, PROCEED INTO 6TH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO NORWOOD SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO 6TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
HAMLIN EXTENSION, TURN INTO BUS AND TAXI TERMINAL AT ATHOL ROAD, BACK INTO HAMLIN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SCOTTS STREET (OFF-LOAD & PICK UP PASSENGERS), BACK INTO HAMLIN STREET, INTO
BUS & TAXI TERMINAL AND  RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE. 

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN BUS AND TAXI
TERMINUS (Destination) - GPCOJATA0322(1001KS1001L400051465)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK/ JACK MINCER, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENDON PLACE JOINING
LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE. PROCEEDING TO  ORANGE GROVE AND RIGHT INTO DUNNATOR STREET, LEFT INTO
HATHORN STREET STRAIGHT INTO  GEORGE AVENUE AND RIGHT INTO CLUB STREET, RIGHT INTO 8TH
AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK IN EDENVALE AND PROCEED WITH VAN
RIEBEECK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GREENSTONE SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO EDENVALE ROAD THEN
PROCEED LONGMEADOW BUSSINESS PARK ( OFF-LOAD AND LOAD PASSENGERS AT EAST CIRCLE), TURN
LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, (R25), CURVE LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEEDING INTO 
CANRENARY STREET, LEFT HIGH STREET, LEFT AGAIN INTO BLOEMFONTEIN AVENUE, UP TO
MODDERFONTEIN  BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS.

RETURN JOURNEY: BACK INTO BLOEFONTEIN AVENUE, INTO GEORGE STREET, RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD (R25) CIRCLE, INTO FOUNDERS VIEW BUSINESS INDUSTRY, BACK INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD (R25) INTO THE SAME ROUTE DESCRIBED ABOVE TO JOHANNESBURG. 

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), FOURWAYS SHOPPING CENTRE MAIN
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0338(1001KS1001LE00051466)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL
TAXI RANK/ JACK MINCER, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CLAREDON PLACE, PROCEED
TO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO HOUGHTON DRIVE, PROCEED TO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, INTO N1
NORTH , PROCEED TO BEN SCHOEMAN INTO ROODEPOORT HIGHWAY, TURN LEFT R511 WILLIAM NICOL
DRIVE, TURN SLOWNS SHOPPING CENTER, BACK INTO WILLIAM NICOL, LEFT INTO KING FISCHER STREET,
INTO DOUGLASDALE SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO WILLIAM NICOL, TURN RIGHT INTO MONTE CASINO
BULARVARD, INTO TAXI RANK AT MONTE CASINO (OFF-LOADING & PICK UP PASSENGERS), TURN LEFT INTO
WITTENKOPEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO PINELOPE STREET, INTO FOURWAYS CROSSING SHOPPING CENTRE,
LEFT INTO WILLIAM NICOL, INTO GRAIGAVON STREET, INTO FOURWAY SHOPPING CENTRE (OFF-LOADING
PASSENGERS), PROCEED TO ROOS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO URANIUM STREET, RIGHT INTO LONEHILL
BULAVARD INTO LONHILLE SHOPPING CENTRE, INTO TAXI LOADING BAY, 

RETURN JOURNEY:

TURN RIGHT INTO LONEHILLE BOULEVARD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD LEFT INTO ZINNIA ROAD INTO
CASTLE KAYALAMI. BACK INTO MAIN ROAD. TURN RIGHT INTO WITKOPPEN ROAD, RIGHT INTO WILLIAM
NICOL, AND LEFT INTO GRAIGAVON INTO FOURWAYS TAXI RANK. BACK TO JOHANNESBURG USING THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK @ 5TH
STREET (Destination) - GPCOJATA0328(1001KS1001KU00051467)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI
RANK/ JACK MINCER, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST, TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENDEN PLACE, PROCEED TO LOUIS
BOTHA AVENUE, LEFT INTO HOUGHTON DRIVE INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO NEWTON ROAD,
TURN LEFT WEST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CENTRAL STREET. TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
STREET VIA OAKLANDS, LEFT INTO KRUGER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ATHOL OAKLANDS ROADS VIA
BERNAM, TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO RIVONIA ROAD. LEFT INTO SANDTON TAXI
RANK, BACK INTO RIVONIA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO GRAYSTON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO 11TH STREET IN
BENMORE. VIA PARKMORE BUS AND TAXI TERMINAL , PROCEED TO PARKMORE GARDERNS, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLYMPIA AVENUE, PROCEED INTO COLERAINE DRIVE TURN LEFT INTO BALLYCLARE DRIVE, RIGHT
INTO RIVER CLUB SHOPPING CETRE, LFET INTO COLERAINE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SUMMIT DRIVE INTO
RIVERSIDE SHOPING CENTRE, BACK INTO BRYNSTON DRIVE, BACK INTO SUMMIT DRIVE VIA MORNING
SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED TO MORNING SIDE MANOR, BACK INTO RIVONIA ROAD, RIGHT INTO RIVONIA
BOULERVARD,LEFT INTO 12TH STREET, PETER VALE BACK INTO RIVONIA ROAD, LEFT INTO WITKOPEN,R564,
LEFT INTO CAMBRIDGE BUSINESS PARK, INTO CAMBRIDGE ROAD INTO PETER VALE, TURN RIGHT INTO
PAULSHOF PROCEED TO UMHLANGA AVENUE, LEFT INTO WITKOPEN ROAD(R564), LEFT INTO RIVONIA ROAD,
PROCEED TO LEEUKOP GOLF COURSE.RETURN TO LEEUKOP ROAD INTO THE SHOPPING CENTER, INTO
RIVONIA ROAD,LEFT INTO WITKOPEN, LEFT INTO NANYUKI ROAD INT SUNNINGHILL BUSINNES PARK, BACK
INTO NANYUKI ROAD INTO BOLLING AVENUE, INTO GALOR MANOR, RIGHT INTO GALOR MANOR SHOPPING
CENTER, BACK INTO BOLLING ROAD, STRAIGHT INTO KRAMER VILLE CBD AREA, PROCEED TO CATHRINE

7.1.1.1
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STREET, INTO 5TH STREET TAXI RANK IN SANDTON.

JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Origin), JABULA MAIN TAXI RANK IN EDENVALE
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0334(1001KS1001LB10051468)FROM JOHNNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK,
TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO CLARENDON PLACE,  PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA,  TURN
RIGHT INTO 7TH STR, LEFT INTO 9TH, RIGHT INTO 8TH AVENUE, PROCEED TO CLUB STR PROCEED INTO
LINKSFIELD ROAD VIA GLENDOWER, INTO 8TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET, RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBECK
AVENUE (OFF-LOAD AT EDENMALL RANK) BACK INTO VAN RIEBECK STREET (OFF-LOADING AT EASTLEIGH),
BACK INTO EDENVALE ROAD, RIGHT INTO GREENSTONE SHOPPING CENTRE, BACK INTO EDENVALE ROAD
INTO LONG MEADOW CIRCLE, BACK INTO EDENVALE ROAD, INTO VAN RIEBECK STREET, RIGHT INTO 7TH
STREET, PROCEED INTO JABULA TAXI RANK IN EDENVALE.

RETURN: FROM 7TH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, USING THE SAME ROUTE AS ABOVE IN
REVERSE.

7.1.1.1

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK @ HALFWAY HOUSE (Origin), BELLE OMBRE BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0307(1001KN1001KK10051469)FROM MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED TO HIGHVELD
CBD AREA, BACK INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL INTO THE SHOPPING
COMPLEX, BACK INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD, VIA VALHALLA, PROCEED TO VOORTREKKER HOOGTE,
INTO POTGIETER STREET, INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI AND BUS TERMINALS. RETURN JOURNEY INTO
SCHUBART STREET INTO THE SAME ROUTE DESCRIBED ABOVE.

7.1.1.1

MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK @ HALFWAY HOUSE (Origin), RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0333(1001KN1001KJ10051470)FROM MIDRAND TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
STREET, tURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VALLALA VOORTREKKER
HOOGTER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DF
MALAN DRIVE WEST, TURN LEFT INTO R80 (MABOPANE HIGHWAY), PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
MABOPANE STATION REITGAT TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD

7.1.1.1

RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK @ JAN SMUTS & HENDRICK VERWOERD DRIVE (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK
CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK MINCER (Destination) - GPCOJATA0340(1001L81001KS00051471)FROM RANDBURG
MALL TAXI RANK AT JAN SMUTS AND HENDRICK VERWOERD AVENUES, TURN RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS
AVENUE, LEFT INTO WELLS AVENUE, PROCEED INTO MAIN AVENUE, RIGHT INTO 4TH AVENUE, PROCEED
INTO 7TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO NEW TOWN AVENUE, VIA KILLARNEY, RIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO HOUGHTON DRIVE, RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO CLAIM STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO JACK MINCER/PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

RETURN JOURNEY: LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, RIGHT INTO CLAREDON PLACE, THEN FOLLOW THE ROUTE AS
ABOVE.

7.1.1.1

SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK @ 5TH STREET (Origin), BELLE OMBRE BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0311(1001KU1001KK10051472)FROM SANDTON MAIN TAXI RANK AT 5TH STREET,  INTO KATHRINE
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO N1 NORTH PROCEED INTO POTGIETER
STREET, INTO BELLE OMBRE TAXI AND BUS AND TERMINALS.

RETURN JOURNEY : INTO SCHUBART AND INTO N1 NO SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO ROODEPOORT HIGHWAY,
TURN LEFT INTO RIVONIA OFF-RAMP INTO RIVONIA ROAD VIA RIVONIA MORNING SIDE , TURN RIGHT INTO
SANDTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING
CENTRE (Destination) - GPCOJATA0336(1001KI1001LD10051473)STARTING FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK
AT 15TH AVENUE TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA
TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
TO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, LEFT INTO ATHOL AVENUE, PROCEED LEFT INTO FREDERICK STREET. PROCEED
INTO FRIEDLAND AVENUE, INTO QUEENS STREET, LEFT INTO CUMBERLAND ROAD, PROCEED INTO
BRADFORD ROAD, LEFT INTO EASTGATE TAXI RANK. (OFFLOAD AND PICK-UP PASSENGERS). RETURN INTO
CUMBERLAND ROAD, LEFT INTO BEDFORDVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX, BACK INTO CUMBERLAND ROAD, LEFT
INTO KITCHENER AVENUE THROUGH TO MARATHON STREET, RIGHT INTO JULES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, LEFT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD, BACK TO MAIN REEF ROAD,
USING THE SAME ROUTES UP TO EASTGATE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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RETURN JOURNEY: USING THE SAME ROUTE TO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 2ND STREET,PROCEED
TO SELBOURNE,LEFT INTO 12TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE NORTH, RIGHT INTO 15TH AVENUE, LEFT
INTO SELBOURNE, RIGHT INTO 18TH AVENUE VIA EASTBANK, VIA FAR EASTBANK, RIGHT INTO FAR
EASTBANK DRIVE,LEFT INTO SA AVENUE, PROCEED TO SA CRESCENT INTO TSUTSUMANI VILLAGE, BACK
INTO TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK @ HOMESTEAD AND
HENDRICK VERWOERD DRIVE (Destination) - GPCOJATA0330(1001KI1001LA00051474)FROM 15TH AVENUE TAXI
RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELT, TURN RIGHT WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO
3RD STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT ARKWRIGHT ROAD,
PROCEED INTO KATHRINE STREET, PROCEED TO GRAYSTON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO SANDTON DRIVE,
TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICO, TURN LEFT REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN RIGHT JAN SMUTS AVENUE, LEFT INTO
RANDBURG MALL TAXI RANK(OFF-LOAD & PICK- UP), LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, RIGHT INTO HENDRICK
VERWOERD DRIVE, LEFT INTO HOMESTEAD TAXI RANK 

RETURN: TURN LEFT INTO HENDRIK VERWORED DRIVE, RIGHT INTO PETER PLACE, LEFT INTO THE
SHOPPING CENTER, RETURN TO HENDRIK VERWOERD DRIVE, LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS, RIGHT INTO RANBURG
MALL TAXI RANK, PICK-UP, TRAVEL BACK WITH THE SAME ROUTE AS ABOVE. 

7.1.1.2

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK @ HALFWAY HOUSE
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0337(1001KI1001KN00051475)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE,
RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD
STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD,VIA KELVIN, LEFT INTO ALLANDALE
ROAD, RIGHT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AT MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK
(OFF-LOAD), BACK TO MAIN STREET, RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD, RIGHT INTO GRAND CENTRAL
(OFF-LOAD PASSENGERS) , BACK TO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, LEFT INTO COOPERATE PARK, BACK TO MAIN
PRETORIA ROAD, INTO COOPERATE PARK NORTH, RETURN TO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, RIGHT INTO
OLIFANTS ROAD, LEFT INTO LEVER ROAD IN NOORDWYK, LEFT INTO VODA WORLD, LEFT INTO LE ROUX
AVENUE, PROCEED TO CRESWALD STREET, PROCEED TO MIDWAY SHOPPING CENTRE, PROCEED VORNA
VALLEY, BACK TO LEVER ROAD, INTO LE ROUX TO HALFWAY HOUSE MAIN TAXI RANK IN MIDRAND.

RETURN JOURNEY: AS DESCRIBED ABOVE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.2

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK/JACK
MINCER (Destination) - GPCOJATA0326(1001KI1001KS00051476)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH
AVENUE, RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD
STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED INTO LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE VIA BALFOUR SHOPPING CENTRE VIA ORANGE GROVE VIA YEOVILLE PROCEED TO CLAREDON
PLACE PROCEED TO KLEIN STREET, LEFT INTO BREE STREET, LEFT INTO TWIST STREET INTO JACK
MINCER/PARK CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

RETURN JOURNEY: TURN LEFT INTO TWIST INTO CLAREDON PLACE THEN USE THE SAME ROUTE AS ABOVE.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN JOURNEY: 

FROM JACK MINCER, LEFT INTO TWIST, TURN RIGHT INTO CLAREDON PLACE, PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA,
TURN LEFT INTO HOUGHTON DRIVE, PROCEED TO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, RIGHT INTO N1 SOUTH INTO N1
NORTH, OFF-RAMP INTO GREYSTON DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO GREYSTON DRIVE, PROCEED TO
RAUTENBACH STREET, LEFT INTO FOX STREET, RIGHT INTO THORA CRESENT, LEFT MAIN PRETORIA ROAD,
RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET IN MALBORO, RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE, LEFT INTO VASCO DA GAMA, RIGHT INTO
16TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE STREET INTO 15 TH AVENUE MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), DENVER BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS @ MAIN REEF
ROAD (Destination) - GPCOJATA0335(1001KI1001LC10051477)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK,
LEFT INTO 3RD STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO LOUIS
BOTHA, TURN , LEFT INTO ACORN AVENUE, LEFT INTO ST PETER ROAD, PROCEED TO BEZUIDENHOUT
STREET, PROCEED ECKSTEIN STREET, PROCEED INNES STREET, PROCEED INTO OBSERVATORY AVENUE,
JOINING THE CURVE, 5TH STREET, INTO KITCHENER AVENUE, PROCEED TO MARATHON STREET, RIGHT
INTO JULES STREET, THEN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET, PROCEED INTO MAIN REEF IN DENVER PROCEED
THROUGH TO LOWER GERMISTON(OFF-LOAD AND PICK-UP)

RETURN: USE SAME ROAD UNTIL PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 2ND STREET, PROCEED INTO
SELBOURNE, LEFT TO 12TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE NORTH, RIGHT INTO 15TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO
SELBOURNE, RIGHT TO 18TH AVENUE, LEFT TO ROOSEVELDT VIA EASTBANK, VIA FAR EASTBANK, RIGHT
INOT FAR EASTBANK DRIVE,LEFT INTO SOUTH AFRICA CRESCENT IN TSUTSUMANI VILLAGE. BACK TO TAXI
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RANK IN 15TH AVENUE. 

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0323(1001KI1001L510051478)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELT, TURN RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET, TURN INTO
PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CANNING ROAD, INTO MAIN
ROAD THEN PROCEED TO WORDSWORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, LEFT INTO N3,
LEFT INTO R103, INTO REEF ROAD, INTO MASAKHANE STREET, INTO KGOTSO STREET, RIGHT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG.

RETURN JOURNEY: FROM KATLEHONG WITH THE SAME ROUTE UP TO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO
SECOND STREET, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE STREET, LEFT INTO 12TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE
NORTH, RIGHT INTO 15TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO SELBOURNE, RIGHT INTO 18TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT VIA FAR EASTBANK, RIGHT INTO FAR EASTBANK DRIVE, LEFT INTO AFRICA STREET, INTO
SOUTH AFIRICA CRESCENT INTO TSUTSUMANI VILLAGE AND RETURN TO 15TH AVENUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0309(1001KI1001K610051479)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH  AVENUE , TURN RIGHT 
INTO ROOSEVELT ROAD, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD, RIGHT  INTO CANNING ROAD, PROCEED INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED INTO 
WORDSWORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, CURVE RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG
ROAD, PROCEED INTO CENTENARY ROAD, LEFT INTO HIGH STREET, LEFT INTO BLOEMFONTEIN AVENUE,
INTO  BUS AND TAXI TERMINALS IN MODDERFONTEIN, RETURN BACK INTO BLOEMFONTIEN AVENUE, VIA
HIGH STREET, VIA FOUNDERS VIEW (DROP OFF & PICK UP) LEFT INTO (R25) KEMPTON PARK PROCEED TO
(M39) KEMPTON PARK, TURN LEFT INTO C.R. SWART STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA ROAD, TURN 
RIGHT INTO  KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK AND BACK, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.2

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), CRADOCK MAIN TAXI RANK IN ROSEBANK (Destination)
- GPCOJATA0320(1001KI1001L200051480)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH  AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD  STREET,
RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA STREET, PROCEED IN LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, RIGHT
INTO CORLETTE DRIVE, LEFT INTO OXFORD ROAD, RIGHT INTO JELLICO STREET, LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS
AVENUE, LEFT INTO BOLTON DRIVE, LEFT INTO OXFORD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BIERMAN ROAD, RIGHT
INTO CRADOCK TAXI RANK IN ROSEBANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.2

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), GATEWAY/CENTURION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0304(1001KI1001KM10051481)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE , TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOSEVELDT, TURN LEFT INTO WATT STREET, VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
PRETORIA ROAD VIA HALFWAY HOUSE TAXI RANK TURN INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
BRAKFONTEIN ROAD OFF-LOAD PROCEED INTO HIGHVELD CBD AREA, BACK INTO OLD JOHANESSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOIHUISKRAAL AVENUE, TURN INTO SHOPPING COMPLEX IN CENTURION, BACK
TO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO   SAREL BAARD STREET (M25),  (OFF LOAD AND PICK UP
AT VICKI DRIVE CICULAR), BACK TO  SAREL BAARD STREET (M25), BACK TO OLD JOHANESSBURG ROAD
(101), RIGHT INTO LENCHEN-AVENUE, PROCEED INTO LENCHEN-AVENUE NORTH, INTO SUID STREET, LEFT
INTO THE EXISTING TAXI RANK IN CENTURION AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.2

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), CRAIGHALL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPCOJATA0316(1001KI1001KZ00051482)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH
AVENUE , TURN RIGHT ROOSEVELT, RIGHT  INTO WATT STREET,INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INT 3RD
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO PRETORIA MAIN ROAD, PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA
AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CORLETT DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO OXFORD, TURN RIGHT INTO JELLICOE, TURN
RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO CORNRAD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO BARKSTON, TURN
BACK AT THE PINEGORIE POST OFFICE INTO CORNARD DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO RANDBURG TAXI MALL.

RETURN JOURNEY: RIGHT INTO JAN SMUTS, LEFT INTO BOMBAS STREET, LEFT INTO OXFORD ROAD, RIGHT
INTO CORLETT DRIVE, LEFT INTO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD, LEFT INTO WATT
STREET VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 2ND STREET INTO SELBOURNE, LEFT INTO 12TH AVENUE,
RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE NORTH, RIGHT INTO 15TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO SELBOURNE RIGHT INTO 18TH
AVENUE, LEFT INTO ROOSEVELDT, VIA EASTBANK, VIA FAR EASTBANK, RIGHT INTO EASTBANK DRIVE, LEFT
INTO SOUTH AFRICA, INTO TSUTSUMANI VILLAGE, TRAVEL BACK USING SAME ROUTE TO 15TH AVENUE TAXI

7.1.1.3

435



	3094	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RANK

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), ALEXANDRA LOCAL OPERATIONS (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0327(1001KI1001L900051483)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE ALEXANDRA VIA
THE FOLLOWING ROUTES TO PAN AFRICA: SELBOURNE STREET, INTO JOE NHLANHLA STREET, VASCO DA
GAM, MALBORO, ROOSEVELT, EASTBANK, TSUTSUMANI VILLAGE AND LONDON ROAD, AND BACK INTO THE
RANK AT 15TH AVENUE RANK, IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), JOHANNESBURG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
@ CNR ALBERT & DELVERS STREET (Destination) - GPCOJATA0324(1001KI1001L600051484)FROM ALEXANDRA
MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET INTO PAN
AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD,
PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, PROCEED TO CLARENDON PLACE, PROCEED TO KLEIN STREET,
PROCEED INTO VON WILLIEGH STREET, LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG TEMPOARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK @
CORNER OF ALBERT AND DELVERS STREET).

RETURN JOURNEY, WITH THE SAME ROUTE UP TO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 2ND STREET,
PROCEED T0 SELBOURNE STREET, LEFT INTO 12TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE NORTH, RIGHT INTO
15TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO SELBOURNE, RIGHT INTO 18TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO ROOSEVELDT VIA EASTBANK,
FAR EASTBANK, RIGHT INTO FAR EASTBANK DRIVE, LEFT INTO SOUTH AFRICA CRESCENT IN TSUTSUMANI
VILLAGE, BACK USING SAME ROUTE TO 15TH AVENUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), RIET-GAT TAXI RANK (MABOPANE) (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0301(1001KI1001KJ10051486)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO
ROOSEVELT, INTO WATT STREET, VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, BACK TO INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD VIA
HALFWAY HOUSE INTO OLD JOHANNESBURG ROAD VIA VALHALLA AND VOORTREKKER HOOGTE INTO
POTGIETER STREET. TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO D.F MALAN DRIVE WEST, LEFT INTO
R80, LEFT CURVE AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R80, TURN RIGHT  INTO MABOPANE STATION INTO
RIET-GAT TAXI RANK, RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), BELLE OMBRE BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0302(1001KI1001KK10051487)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOSEVELDT STREET, INTO WATT STREET, VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, BACK INTO WATT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD VIA HALFWAY HOUSE, INTO OLD JOHANESSBURG ROAD VIA
VALHALLA, VIA VOORTREKKER HOOGTE INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SCHUBART STREET,
INTO BELLE OMBRE BUS AND TAXI TERMINUS, RETURN VIA SCHUBART STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO STRUBEN
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET AND RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), DOORNFONEIN BUS AND TAXI TERMINALS (RANK)
(Destination) - GPCOJATA0314(1001KI1001KX00051488)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, PROCEED TO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK TURN
LEFT INTO 3RD STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
INTO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, LEFT INTO ST ANDREWS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO BUS AND TAXI TERMINALS IN DOORFONTEIN.

RETURN JOURNEY: TURN RIGHT INTO CHARLES STREET, BACK INTO JOE SLOVO, RETURN JOUNEY AS
DESCRIBED ABOVE IN REVERSE.

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), SANDRINGHAM MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0312(1001KI1001KV00051489)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO
2ND STREET,TURN  LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED TO PRETORIA ROAD, LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED INTO GEORGE AVENUE, LEFT INTO ANNE STREET, INTO THE
SANDRINGHAM MAIN TAXI RANK.

RETURN JOURNEY: SAME AS ROUTE VERIFIED BY KHUTHELE! (* TO BE COPIED AND PASTE)

7.1.1.3

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), EDEN MALL MAIN TAXI RANK (EDENVALE) (Destination)
- GPCOJATA0308(1001KI1001KQ00051490)FROM ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, VIA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK. TURN RIGHT INTO 2NDSTREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LONDON ROAD, RIGHT INTO CANNING AVENUE, PROCEED INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED INTO
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WORDSWORTH ROAD, LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, RIGHT INTO M37 EDENVALE ROAD, LEFT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, VIA SHAKA TAXI RANK, BACK INTO TERRACE ROAD, RIGHT INTO COLUMBUS STREET,
PROCEED INTO FOUNTAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, OFF LOAD AND PICK UP AT
EASTELEIGH TAXI RANK. PROCEED INTO EDENVALE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE, TURN
LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO THIRD STREET, RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, IN
RETURN USING THE SAME ROUTES INDICATED ABOVE.

ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK @ 15TH AVENUE (Origin), KILLARNEY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
@KILLARNEY AVENUE AND 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPCOJATA0315(1001KI1001KY00051492)FROM
ALEXANDRA MAIN TAXI RANK AT 15TH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET,
INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, LEFT INTO 3RD STREET, RIGHT INTO WATT STREET, LEFT INTO MAIN
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED TO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO CORLETT DRIVE, LEFT INTO SCOTT
STREET, PROCEED TO ATHOL OAKLANDS STREET, RIGHT INTO KRUGER STREEET, RIGHT INTO 17TH
STREET, LEFT INTO CENTRE STREET, RIGHT INTO RIVIERA ROAD, LEFT INTO KILLARNEY AVENUE, INTO 3RD
STREET AVENUE TAXI RANK.

RETURN JOURNEY: INTO 3TH STREET, INTO KILLARNEY AVENUE INTO 5TH STREET, BECOMES THE SAME AS
ABOVE UP TO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK. OFF-LOAD PASSENGERS THEN TURN LEFT IN 2ND STREET, RIGHT
INTO SELBOURNE, LEFT  INTO 12TH AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SELBOURNE NORTH, RIGHT INTO 15TH AVENUE,
LEFT INTO SELBOURNE, RIGHT INTO 18TH AVENUE, LEFT INTO ROOSEVELDT, RIGHT INTO FAR EASTBANK
DRIVE, LEFT INTO SA AVENUE, RIGHT INTO SA CRESCENT INTO TSUTSUNAMI VILLAGE AND RETURN TO 15TH
AVENUE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Origin), QUEENS (Parktown Estate) (Destination) -
GPCOJATA0341(1001YI135KIH00058476)FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK CENTRAL / JACK MINCER TAXI RANK,
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TWIST STREET, TURN LEFT INTO CLARENDON PLACE, TURN LEFT INTO BOUNDARY
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RIDGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YORK STREET, PROCEED INTO JUBILEE STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENS STREET, PROCEED TO JOHANNESBURG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE
FROM JOHANNEBSURG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK, LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO RIDGE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BOUNDARY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO CLAIM STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED INTO JOHANNESBURG PARK
CENTRAL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Origin), Cresta Mall (Beyers Naude Street) (Destination) -
GPCOJ(ATA)0348(1001YI1000EL00123462)FROM 15TH AVENUE TAXI RANK, LOAD, PROCEED INTO ROOSEVELT
STREET, PROCEED INTO WATT STREET, PROCEED INTO PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK, PROCEED INTO OLD MAIN
PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED INTO LOUIS BOTHA AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO CORLETT DRIVE, TURN LEFT
INTO OXFORD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JILICOE DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO JAN SMUTS AVENUE, TURN RIGHT
INTO 7TH AVENUE, PROCEED PASS PARKHURST INTO TANA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LINDEN ROAD,
PROCEED INTO 3RD AVENUE, PROCEED AND PASS LINDEN, PROCEED INTO REPUBLIC ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CRESTA SHOPPING CENTER PARKING AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

1) AOGPGP0111454
7

2) D J MOHLALA 5602190852085 3) 88 HOSPITAL VIEW, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
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LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

7.1.1.1
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ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111454
8

2) D J MOHLALA 5602190852085 3) 88 HOSPITAL VIEW, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

443



	3102	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.9.
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TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

446



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3105

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
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                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111456
2

2) N G LUBISI 6005190390081 3) 454 LEBOENG SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.7.
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LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

7.1.1.1
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ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111456
5

2) N G LUBISI 6005190390081 3) 454 LEBOENG SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.9.
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TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
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RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
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                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111499
7

2) T J VILAKAZI 7308215351081 3) 501 TLAMATLA SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.7.
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LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

7.1.1.1
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ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111499
8

2) T J VILAKAZI 7308215351081 3) 501 TLAMATLA SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.9.
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TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
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RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
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                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111499
9

2) T J VILAKAZI 7308215351081 3) 501 TLAMATLA SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.7.
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LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

7.1.1.1
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ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111581
2

2) E R MUDAU 5701235772082 3) 28 PRETORIA ROAD, KEMPTON PARK, KEMPTON
PARK, 1620 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.9.
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TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

7.1.1.2
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                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111581
3

2) E R MUDAU 5701235772082 3) 28 PRETORIA ROAD, KEMPTON PARK, KEMPTON
PARK, 1620 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

7.1.1.7.
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LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN

7.1.1.1
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ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0111672
7

2) ML RAUDISA 6903060820080 3) 8105 IVORY PARK EXT8, MIDRAND, MIDRAND, 1685
GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE

7.1.1.4.
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TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
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CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
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INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4
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RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.5
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TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111946
4

2) M.D SHABANGU 5602165302082 3) ROOM F20, HOSTEL NO 2, TOKOZA, 1426 Greater
Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),7.1.1.2.
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ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET

(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE

7.1.1.2
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FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111946
6

2) M.D SHABANGU 5602165302082 3) ROOM F20, HOSTEL NO 2, TOKOZA, 1426 Greater
Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),7.1.1.4.
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ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

7.1.1.9.
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

505



	3164	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE

7.1.1.2
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111946
7

2) M.D SHABANGU 5602165302082 3) ROOM F20, HOSTEL NO 2, TOKOZA, 1426 Greater
Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF

7.1.1.1.
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AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.2
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(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111947
7

2) BA MKHIZE 5904285367080 3) 485 DUBE STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON, 1426
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN

7.1.1.3.
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BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

7.1.1.8.
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN

RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH

VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP

ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER

UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK

TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO

COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN

BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO

FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO

RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND

TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 

BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT

GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE

ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT

MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.2
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PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111948
0

2) MP MAHLANGU 4207085251087 3) 38 DAMLA STREET, EDEN PARK, ALBERTO, 1455
Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA

7.1.1.1.
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 

7.1.1.5.
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AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.8.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1
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ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT

7.1.1.2
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO

ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146

TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE

FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0111971

7

2) DE BUTHELEZI 6311255784089 3) 105 ARGOSY STREET, SPILSBURY STREET,

GERMISTON, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3.
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ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK

7.1.1.8.
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)7.1.1.2
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
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KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

529



	3188	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
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RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT

7.1.1.5
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INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION

ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2

WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF

AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD

AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT

INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON

THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35

ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN

NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN

ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,

TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK

ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT

AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111971

9

2) DE BUTHELEZI 6311255784089 3) 105 ARGOSY STREET, SPILSBURY STREET,

GERMISTON, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK7.1.1.1.
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.6.
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LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN

LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO

ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE

SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
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STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
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OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON

7.1.1.3
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TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
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STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,

7.1.1.4
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PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
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BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5

543



	3204	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0111972

0

2) DE BUTHELEZI 6311255784089 3) 105 ARGOSY STREET, SPILSBURY STREET,

GERMISTON, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST

7.1.1.4.
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STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
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DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
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STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.3
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
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     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
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PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.5
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INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0112206
8

2) J.E NKOSI 7003155294082 3) 6172 ZONE1 ZONKE ZIZWE,
KATHLEHONG/GERMISTON, EKURHULENI, 1401
GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

7.1.1.6.
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AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
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OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
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RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
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DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

7.1.1.5
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TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

1) AOGPGP0112229

7

2) PJ DLANGAMANDLA 7308025640087 3) 105 ARGOSY HOUSE, SPILSBURY STREET,

GERMISTON, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI

ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI

RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND

LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE

7.1.1.4.
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TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.9.
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CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
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CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
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INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND

7.1.1.3
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
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RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.5
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GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.5
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TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN

NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN

ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP

OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,

TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND

JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK

ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT

AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554

BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103

ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,

WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,

TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN

ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0112229

9

2) VA SHOYISA 6006215609083 3) 5350 ZONE 5, ZONKIZIZWE, KATLEHONG, 1431

GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT

ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.2.
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,

7.1.1.7.

579



	3240	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF

7.1.1.1
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AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
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LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
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HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.4

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
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PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN

STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER

STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE

GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO

PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE

AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA

TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN

RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,

PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE

SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM

SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI

RANK.

ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON

TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM

37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP

INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF

RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN

DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO

BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO

RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED

AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO

VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,

PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -

GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5

588



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3249

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND

7.1.1.5
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LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

1) AOGPGP0113766
1

2) JOSEPH TSHOKOLO POTSANE
5604105319085

3) PO BOX 646, HENLEY ON KLIP, MEYERTON, 1962
KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.2.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.3.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5.
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Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.6.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.8.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN7.1.1.1
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KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,

7.1.1.1
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SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.2
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Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 

RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF

RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER

STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED

TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH

THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND

TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2
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DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO

BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD

THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI

HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND

PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,

TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND

WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD

RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE

FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,

MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG

GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,

TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.3

595



	3256	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND

LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.3

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION

STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT

INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
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DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
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JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN
CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 
BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,
OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
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MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0114902
4

2) TM SIBANYONI 4412295453081 3) 4630 MADUNA AVENUE, BOTANI SECTION
PHOMOLONG, TEMBISA, 1632 KEMPTON PARK
TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI

7.1.1.2.

600



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3261

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.8.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

7.1.1.1
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PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

7.1.1.1
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FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.2

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT

7.1.1.3
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LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

1) AOGPGP0115001
9

2) IN LOLIWE 8701195369082 3) 44 EEON STREET, ASTON MANOS, EKURULENI,
1619 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL

7.1.1.5.
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AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -

7.1.1.1
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GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF

7.1.1.1
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AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

7.1.1.3
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RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115109
3

2) MA SEBILOANE 5111245450085 3) 15134 PELEPELE STREET, IVORY PARK, MIDRAND,
1685 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS

7.1.1.2.
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ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY7.1.1.8.
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE

7.1.1.1
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TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)

DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,

                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE

7.1.1.3
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                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

1) AOGPGP0115146
3

2) RR NTSOANE 6502230449083 3) 2 MOTLHWARE STREET, BIRCH ACRES EXT33,
KEMTON PARK, 1618 KEMPTON PARK TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

7.1.1.5.
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TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE7.1.1.1
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VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO

7.1.1.1
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STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 

7.1.1.2
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RETURN TO THE SAME.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK7.1.1.3
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(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0115580
8

2) KHAZAMULA STEVEN MASIA
7801105384089

3) 04 STEEBOK STREET, ELANSFONTEIN,
GERMISTON, 1400 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0478(1205C48100NK10043401)GERMISTON - BOKSBURG / BENONI /
BRAKPAN & SPRINGS

7.1.1.1.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0481(1205C48100NK10043404)GERMISTON - RONDEBUILT7.1.1.2.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0476(1205D08100NK10043399)GERMISTON - JOHANNESBURG7.1.1.3.

Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Wadeville (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0482(1205C41205CV00043405)GERMISTON -
WADEVILLE

7.1.1.4.

Wadeville (Germiston) (Origin), Germiston (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0483(1205CV1205C400043406)WADEVILLE -
GERMISTON

7.1.1.5.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0484(1205C48100NK10043407)GERMISTON - DIKATHOLE7.1.1.6.
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Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) - GE0485(1205D01205C900043408)GERMISTON -
ALBERTON

7.1.1.7.

Alberton (Alberton) (Origin), Germiston (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0486(1205C91205C400043409)ALBERTON -
GERMISTON

7.1.1.8.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

626



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3287

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.5

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
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AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.5
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N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0479(8100NK1205C410043402)ZONKIZIZWE - GERMISTON7.1.1.6

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0480(8100NK1205D010043403)ZONKIZIZWE - GERMISTON7.1.1.6

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0477(8100NK1205D010043400)JOHANNESBURG - GERMISTON7.1.1.6

Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Vosloorus (Boksburg) (Destination) - GE0475(1205D01205CN00043398)GERMISTON -
VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0115621
7

2) ME MASANGO 5306135603088 3) 8 URSINA STREET, PALM RIDGE, GERMISTON,
1431 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0484(1205C48100NK10043407)GERMISTON - DIKATHOLE7.1.1.1.

Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Wadeville (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0482(1205C41205CV00043405)GERMISTON -
WADEVILLE

7.1.1.2.

Wadeville (Germiston) (Origin), Germiston (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0483(1205CV1205C400043406)WADEVILLE -
GERMISTON

7.1.1.3.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0476(1205D08100NK10043399)GERMISTON - JOHANNESBURG7.1.1.4.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0478(1205C48100NK10043401)GERMISTON - BOKSBURG / BENONI /
BRAKPAN & SPRINGS

7.1.1.5.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0481(1205C48100NK10043404)GERMISTON - RONDEBUILT7.1.1.6.

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0477(8100NK1205D010043400)JOHANNESBURG - GERMISTON7.1.1.7.

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0479(8100NK1205C410043402)ZONKIZIZWE - GERMISTON7.1.1.8.

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0480(8100NK1205D010043403)ZONKIZIZWE - GERMISTON7.1.1.9.

Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Vosloorus (Boksburg) (Destination) - GE0475(1205D01205CN00043398)GERMISTON -
VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.1
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Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) - GE0485(1205D01205C900043408)GERMISTON -
ALBERTON

7.1.1.1

Alberton (Alberton) (Origin), Germiston (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0486(1205C91205C400043409)ALBERTON -
GERMISTON

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON

STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.5

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
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AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
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N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0116473
0

2) ME CHAUKE 6710315374080 3) 6 GIRAFEE STREET, ELANDSFONTEIN,
GERMISTON, 1429 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0476(1205D08100NK10043399)GERMISTON - JOHANNESBURG7.1.1.1.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0478(1205C48100NK10043401)GERMISTON - BOKSBURG / BENONI /
BRAKPAN & SPRINGS

7.1.1.2.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0481(1205C48100NK10043404)GERMISTON - RONDEBUILT7.1.1.3.

Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Wadeville (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0482(1205C41205CV00043405)GERMISTON -
WADEVILLE

7.1.1.4.

Wadeville (Germiston) (Origin), Germiston (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0483(1205CV1205C400043406)WADEVILLE -
GERMISTON

7.1.1.5.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0484(1205C48100NK10043407)GERMISTON - DIKATHOLE7.1.1.6.

Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Vosloorus (Boksburg) (Destination) - GE0475(1205D01205CN00043398)GERMISTON -
VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.7.

Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) - GE0485(1205D01205C900043408)GERMISTON -
ALBERTON

7.1.1.8.

Alberton (Alberton) (Origin), Germiston (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0486(1205C91205C400043409)ALBERTON -
GERMISTON

7.1.1.9.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.2
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MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET

,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN

LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO

EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE

(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN

LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO

ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE

SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN

RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT

INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO

MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1

NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD

AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

649



	3310	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD

7.1.1.3
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -7.1.1.3
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GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
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MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

653



	3314	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
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INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.5

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
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OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
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AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
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GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0479(8100NK1205C410043402)ZONKIZIZWE - GERMISTON7.1.1.6

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0480(8100NK1205D010043403)ZONKIZIZWE - GERMISTON7.1.1.6

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0477(8100NK1205D010043400)JOHANNESBURG - GERMISTON7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0116849
5

2) ZA NKWANYANE 7302145314087 3) 2784 MUDUNARY STREET, LEKOKO, PHOMOLONG,
1619 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0484(1205C48100NK10043407)GERMISTON - DIKATHOLE7.1.1.1.

Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Wadeville (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0482(1205C41205CV00043405)GERMISTON -
WADEVILLE

7.1.1.2.

Wadeville (Germiston) (Origin), Germiston (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0483(1205CV1205C400043406)WADEVILLE -
GERMISTON

7.1.1.3.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0476(1205D08100NK10043399)GERMISTON - JOHANNESBURG7.1.1.4.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0478(1205C48100NK10043401)GERMISTON - BOKSBURG / BENONI /
BRAKPAN & SPRINGS

7.1.1.5.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0481(1205C48100NK10043404)GERMISTON - RONDEBUILT7.1.1.6.

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0477(8100NK1205D010043400)JOHANNESBURG - GERMISTON7.1.1.7.

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0479(8100NK1205C410043402)ZONKIZIZWE - GERMISTON7.1.1.8.

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0480(8100NK1205D010043403)ZONKIZIZWE - GERMISTON7.1.1.9.

Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Vosloorus (Boksburg) (Destination) - GE0475(1205D01205CN00043398)GERMISTON -
VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.1

Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) - GE0485(1205D01205C900043408)GERMISTON -
ALBERTON

7.1.1.1

Alberton (Alberton) (Origin), Germiston (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0486(1205C91205C400043409)ALBERTON -
GERMISTON

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
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INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
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INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
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ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED7.1.1.5
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TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
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CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.5

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
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INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
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VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
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WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

1) AOGPGP0116850
2

2) T.M NZIMA 7608085956087 3) 105 FIRST FLOOR ARGOS HOUSE, SPILLSBURY,
GERMISTON, 1401 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0476(1205D08100NK10043399)GERMISTON - JOHANNESBURG7.1.1.1.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0478(1205C48100NK10043401)GERMISTON - BOKSBURG / BENONI /
BRAKPAN & SPRINGS

7.1.1.2.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0481(1205C48100NK10043404)GERMISTON - RONDEBUILT7.1.1.3.

Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Wadeville (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0482(1205C41205CV00043405)GERMISTON -
WADEVILLE

7.1.1.4.

Wadeville (Germiston) (Origin), Germiston (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0483(1205CV1205C400043406)WADEVILLE -
GERMISTON

7.1.1.5.

Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) - GE0485(1205D01205C900043408)GERMISTON -
ALBERTON

7.1.1.6.

Alberton (Alberton) (Origin), Germiston (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0486(1205C91205C400043409)ALBERTON -
GERMISTON

7.1.1.7.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.
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RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK7.1.1.1
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE7.1.1.2
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(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN

7.1.1.2
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ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0484(1205C48100NK10043407)GERMISTON - DIKATHOLE7.1.1.2

Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Vosloorus (Boksburg) (Destination) - GE0475(1205D01205CN00043398)GERMISTON -
VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3
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OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
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LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
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ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 
ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.5

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA

7.1.1.5
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI

7.1.1.6
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MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0479(8100NK1205C410043402)ZONKIZIZWE - GERMISTON7.1.1.6

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0480(8100NK1205D010043403)ZONKIZIZWE - GERMISTON7.1.1.6

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0477(8100NK1205D010043400)JOHANNESBURG - GERMISTON7.1.1.6
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1) AOGPGP0116920
6

2) MM PHAKATHI 5411225348089 3) 630 TLAMAM TLAMA SECTION, TEMBISA,
EKURHULENI, 1632 GREATER GERMISTON TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0484(1205C48100NK10043407)GERMISTON - DIKATHOLE7.1.1.1.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0476(1205D08100NK10043399)GERMISTON - JOHANNESBURG7.1.1.2.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0478(1205C48100NK10043401)GERMISTON - BOKSBURG / BENONI /
BRAKPAN & SPRINGS

7.1.1.3.

Johannesburg South (Destination) - GE0481(1205C48100NK10043404)GERMISTON - RONDEBUILT7.1.1.4.

Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Wadeville (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0482(1205C41205CV00043405)GERMISTON -
WADEVILLE

7.1.1.5.

Wadeville (Germiston) (Origin), Germiston (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0483(1205CV1205C400043406)WADEVILLE -
GERMISTON

7.1.1.6.

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0479(8100NK1205C410043402)ZONKIZIZWE - GERMISTON7.1.1.7.

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0480(8100NK1205D010043403)ZONKIZIZWE - GERMISTON7.1.1.8.

Johannesburg South (Origin) - GE0477(8100NK1205D010043400)JOHANNESBURG - GERMISTON7.1.1.9.

Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Vosloorus (Boksburg) (Destination) - GE0475(1205D01205CN00043398)GERMISTON -
VOSLOORUS

7.1.1.1

Germiston (Germiston) (Origin), Alberton (Alberton) (Destination) - GE0485(1205D01205C900043408)GERMISTON -
ALBERTON

7.1.1.1

Alberton (Alberton) (Origin), Germiston (Germiston) (Destination) - GE0486(1205C91205C400043409)ALBERTON -
GERMISTON

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901(1001LD1000IP00055577)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KLOOF STREET DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CRAFT
ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A1(1001LD1000IP00055578)FROM EASTGATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NICOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KLOOF, TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM GREEN  ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TUNEY
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  OLIFANTS  STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN SERENADE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELANDFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0901.A2(1001LD1000IP00055579)FROM EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

7.1.1.1
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LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI
RANK.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO AMBER ROAD, TURN LEFT ITNO SERENADE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
ATLAS ROAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME   ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK.

EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0902(1001LD1001MN00055580)FROM EAST GATE  SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  VISCOUNT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  ABROATH
ROAD,TURN LET INTO VAN DER LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BOEING WEST DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CIVIC DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT INTO PEN HURST
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FAIRWAY AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MARAIS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LET INTO BOEING EAST DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  EDENMALL TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
3RD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 8TH STREET LOAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO HOWARD ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903(1001N31001UO00055581)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A1(1001N31001UO00055582)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  2ND STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH COMMUNITY MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOUT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTLEIGH COMMUTA CENTRE TAXI RANK (EDENVALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0903.A2(1001N31001UO00055583)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EDENVALE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTLEIGH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EXTENSION 1 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0904(1001N31001UP00055586)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0905(1001N31001MN00055592)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYERS
STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CHURCH HILL AVENUE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO A.G.
DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  3RD 
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EDEN MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SEBENZA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0906(1001N31001UQ00055593)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET, PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EDENVALE
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN 
LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HARRIS ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHTINTO BESCHANA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEUKES ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BEWBES NORTH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEBENZA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK UNTIL GERMISTON, TURN RIGHT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
PARK ROAD DRO OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF, AND TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907(1001N31001MK00055594)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MILNER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KESWICK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LFET INTO HOMESTEAD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ACACIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO ISANDO ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENJI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0907.A1(1001N31001MK00055595)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT IN TO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYERS STREET,PROCEED STRRAIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MAY DEEP ROAD  TO PARK ROAD TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO A.G. DE WET AVENUE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EDENVALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DICKCAM ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO SHERLTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SAND VALLE ROAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRABAZONE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ISANDO ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BENJI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
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ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908(1001N31001LD00055596)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET
,TURN LETF INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  EXODUS STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STANHOPE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MULLINS
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OXFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAADFORD ROAD DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT  INTO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE: RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL EXODUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM EASTGATE TAXI RANK ,TURN LEFT INTO BRAAD FORD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3,OFF RAMP INTO REFINERY,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A1(1001N31001LD00055597)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JOUBERT
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ODENDAAL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN A.G.  DE WET ROAD,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO KLOOF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN BUREN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SMITH DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BRAAD FORD ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO VISCOUNT ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
EASTGATE SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EASTGATE MAIN TAXI RANK @ THE SHOPPING CENTRE
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0908.A2(1001N31001LD00055599)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN N3 NORTH,VAN BUREN OFF RAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRSIGHT AND JOIN VANDEN
LINDEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN LEFT ITNO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT ITNO
ABROATH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TUTRN LEFT ITNO VISCOUNT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EAST GATE
SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RREWTURNBACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0909(1001N31001KO10055600)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN
RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT
INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH ,TURN RIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN OFF RAMP,DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO N3 NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO N1
NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO ALANDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM 37,VEREENIGING (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0910(1001N31001V210055603)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0911(1001N31000P100055604)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
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ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO BIRMINGHAM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LYNTON STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0912(1001N31001UR00055605)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT
LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CALTEX GARAGE,BLOUBOK WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO CURRY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AGAPANTUS WEG DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT ITNO REEEBOK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LUNDLELO
STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET AND LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LESEDI TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0914(1001N31001UT00055610)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD AND DEKEMA STREET, DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103 ,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN UKUSAKUSA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO UMZUKUZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EXTENSION  25 DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO NGUZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EXTENSION 28 DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO UMZILA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BOTSWANA STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET DFRO OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE,TURN
RIGHT INOT M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO LESEDI TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,LOAD,AND REUTRN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:  FROM LESEDI TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,ON RAMP INTO N3, OFF RAMP INTO GERMISTON,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN REFINERY ROAD DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0913(1001N31001US00055612)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO
VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO SILUMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSOMI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO RED SQUARE STREET(MFUNDO PARK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NGOLWANE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LEFOKOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NOMBHELA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTER DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG,JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0916(1001N31001OV00055616)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO  VOSLOORUS TRANSFER
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER LUTHANDO STREET & LEONDALE ROAD (LEONDALE)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0915(1001N31001UR00055617)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK LOAD, FROM
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND
LOAD AT LICENCE DEPARTMENT,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD R554,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTHANDO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LITHEMBA
STREET,TURN   RIGHT INTO BUSASA STREET,RETURN BACK TO LUTHANDO STREET  AND LITHEMBA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL ELSBURG JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917.A1(1001N31001ND10055620)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOOI
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NOORD STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERNISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0917(1001N31001ND10055621)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO
CLEVELAND DROP OFF,ON RAMP AND JOIN M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO DENVER DROP  OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2
WEST AND OFF RAMP  INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,ON RAMP INTO M2 WEST,OFF RAMP INTO GAZAINE,ON
RAMP INTO M2 WEST,ON RAMP INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE,OFF RAMP INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TWIST STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO  NOORD STTREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO END STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND ON RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN
RIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK
ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DRO OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Brakpan Station (Station & Victoria) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0918(1001N31000OJ00055622)FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN TIDE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG  ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUWPOORT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JUBILLE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AIRPORT ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATHLONE DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT ROAD, DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRAKPAN STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919(1001OT1001N300055623)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL
ROAD R550,TURN LEFT INTO MAGAGULA STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VLAKPLAAS,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO  ALBERTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD R35 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,PASS ELSPARK  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EGOLI VILLAGE, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SAREL HATTINGH STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO BRUG
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET
DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GERMISTON
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STATION TAXI RANK.
RETURN ROUTE:  FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO INSTITUTE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO QUARRY STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET.TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK. 
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN LOWER BOKSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD M35,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMAPHOSA DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE
UNTIL ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK,,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT IT O KING FISHER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FREEWAY PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SUNWARD PARK,U-TURN INTO KING FISHER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
KALBEJOU STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GROONEWALT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO AGULLHAS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO ROODEKOP ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OUTENIQUE
STREET,JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD M35,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG R103,TURN RIGHT INTO VLAKPAAS AND
KLIP RIVIER ,TURN RIGHT INTO MAGAGULA  STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND VAAL DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER RADAMELA STREET & PHELANDABA
STREET(RONDEBUILT) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0920(1001N31001UU00055624)FROM GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NITROGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRAGON STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R103,OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO KERATANANG STREET  DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
PHELANDABA STREET  AND RADAMELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK UNTIL ELSBURG
JOIN MEYER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LET INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0919.A1(1001OT1001N300055625)FROM ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M53,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVER STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ELSBURG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO AND  DUNKIRK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921(1001N31001UV00055626)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  OOSTHUIZEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WERBER ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN
ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF, INTO MANAKO SHPOPPING CENTRE DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE(WADEVILLE) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0921.A1(1001N31001UV00055627)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT
INTO QUARRY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LAMP STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MANCHESTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DEKEMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD , TURN
RIGHT INTO DEKEMA STREET,INTO MANAKO SHOPPING CENTRE DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE:FROM MANAKO,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOUBERT STREET,TURN LEFT ITNO MEYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0922(1001N31000B400055628)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCRED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS  ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN LINGEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TUTRN RIGHT INTO MOLLER ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINK STREET DROP OFF AJND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JACK PINAAR
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN LINGEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DUKATHOLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUKATHOLE EXTENSION 9 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0922. A1(1001N31001UW00055629)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  RAILWAY STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LABBAS
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELLISBURG ROAD DROP OFF
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AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSTEND STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER ROAD,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURNN LEFT INTO HENDERSON ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MFULA ROAD,INTO DUKATHOLE
EXTENSIN 9 TEMPORARY ALLOOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM EXTENSION 9 RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MZIMAYI STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
SENZELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LOWER BOKSBURG DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LINTON JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN 
RIGHT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A1(1001N31001UX00055630)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POWER STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, ROAD, RIGHT INTO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO JACOB STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923(1001N31001UX00055631)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POWER
STREET, WERBER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 2ND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHTAND JOIN VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET
DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHJOL PARK
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOLA  PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0923.A2(1001N31001UX00055632)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PARK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST,TURNN LEFT ITNO
N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59 VEREENIGING ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO JACKSON STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN K146,TURN LEFT INTO PHOLA PARK TEMPORARY ALL0CATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924(1001N31001UY00055633)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND JOIN KRAFT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL VICTORIA
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO  STATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KRAFT STREET & AMBER ROAD TEMPORARY ALOOCATED
TAXI RANK(ELANDSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0924.A1(1001N31001UY00055634)FROM GERMISTON
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION, TURN RIGHT TO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD,
TURN RIGHT TO MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MILNER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SHAFT ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFTINTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND
LOAD, TURJN LEFT INTO PIET ROAD DROP OFF AAND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOMESSTAD
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO RICHARD AVE,TURN RIGHT INTO ECTAVIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NORTH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SERENADE WEG,TURN LEFT INTO AMBER ROAD IN TO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON
STATION TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO  TURN RIGHT INTO
SERENADE WEG ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOLIFANT STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BARBARA ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO TUNEY WEG DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURTNN LEFT INTO GROSS STREET,DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO EXCESS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROSS
STREET,TURN RIGHTINTO EVERGREEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAMEGREEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WINDSOR STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROAD AVENUE,TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO JOHANN RISSIK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VICTORIA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KNOX STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SATATION STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF ,INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS ROAD TEMPORARY  ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(MALVERN) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0925(1001N31001UZ10055635)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD
,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PLEIN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(KEMPTON PARK) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0926(1001N31001V000055636)FROM GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN
RIGHT  INTO ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP
OFF, ALONG THE AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), FIELD WEG TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (ENGELO)
(Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)0927(1001N31001V100055637)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  PLANTATION,TURN RIGHT INTO  RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PARK ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO  MAYER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOHANN RISSIK STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  FIELD WEG TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (ENGELO)DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO GERMISTON 
STATION TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RAMAPHOSA/REIGER PARK EXT1,2&5 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(FISH EAGLE TRAFFIC CIRCLE) (Destination - GPEMM(GGTA)1013(1001MM1001O300184904)     GERMISTON
MAIN TAXI RANK     RAMAPHOSA TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI  RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN LABASSEC STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK STREET, TURN LEFT ELSBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREWKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG ROAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAMOPHOSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BARG THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Malvern (Jules Str.& Geldenhuis Stenlope) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0923A(1001MM1000HO10184905)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MAYER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN
RISSIK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), WINDMILL PARK TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1011(1001MM1001NZ00184906)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN-DYK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO (R21
BOKBURG) RONDEBUILT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED TO WIND MILL PARK TAXI
RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1002(1001MM1001ZX00184907)GERMISTON PHUMLA/ BUHLE/ RONDEBUILT     CARNIVAL
TAXI RANK     FROM PHUMLA LUTHANDO TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT,  TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI
ROAD, TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN BURG THE
SAME ROUTE 

7.1.1.5
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ROUTE B. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN LEFT AND
JOIN VAN DYK, PROCEED AND JOIN BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO AND OFFLOAD AT CARNIVAL,
TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG ROAD  M56, TURN LEFT INTO TANGE VIEW AT
CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
ROUTE B. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELINDABA STREET, TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TUNR RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO CARNIVAL OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENONI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  BOKSBURG
ROAD M56, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL TAXI RANK, OFFLOD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), CARNIVAL CITY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1008(1001MM1001ZX00184909)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     CARNIVAL MALL TAXI RANK
     PHUMLA –CARNIVAL MALL
LUTHANDO TAXI RANK STOP  TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT BRAKPAN RD
PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI HRD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD
(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
BUHLE PARK TO CARNIVAL MALL
NITROGEN TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO OSBON TURN LEFT JOIN VYN DYK BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT
OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT BOKSBURG ROAD(M56) TURN LEFT RANGE
VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
RONDERBULT TO CARNIVAL MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO RADAMELA TO JOIN HEIDELBURG ROAD TO TURN RIGHT LEONDALE ROAD
BRAKPAN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT OFF LOADING AT CARNIVAL TURN LEFT BENONI RD TURN LEFT
BOKSBURG RAOD (M56) TURN LEFT RANGE VIEW CARNIVAL TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE
 RONDERBULT – EAST RAND MALL
PHELANDABA STR TURN LEFT TO JOIN RADAMELA STR STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT TO JOIN HEIDELBURG RD
TURN RIGHT JOIN LEONDALE RD TO JOIN VYN DYK RD TURN LEFT TO RICHARD ST PROCEED STRAIGHT
BOKSBURG DROP OFF RIGHT OOSERLIG ST TURN LEFT COMMISSIONER  RD TURN RIGHT TO COME T ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO RONDERBULT ST PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN REETFONTEIN RD PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN
RIGHT BENTHAL AVE TURN RIGHT EAST RAND MALL TAXI RANK AND RETURN

7.1.1.5

Leondale (Old Heidelberg) (Origin), KLEIN (Hillbrow) (Destination) - GPEMM(GGTA)1004(1000BG13612B10184911)
     LEONDALE TAXI RANK     JOHANNESBURG     FROM LEONDALE TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT
NAD JOIN GOUSBLOM WEG, TURN LEFT INTO DEDERVEN WEG, TURN RIGHT INTO BLOU BOK WEG, TURN
LEFT INTO ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED
AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT
BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE B. FROM PHUMLA TAXI RANK LUTHANDO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN  RIGHT
TO JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND,
PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE C. FROM RONDERBUILT PHELANDABA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO RATAMELA, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO M2, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT
DENVER, PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO KRUIS STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED
AND JOIN KLEIN STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.
ROUTE D. FROM BUHLE PARK NITROGEN TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OABORN ROAD,  TURN RIGHT AND
JOIN ALBERTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M2,
PROCEED AND OFFLOAD AT CLEVELAND, PROCEED WITH M2 AND OFFLOAD AT DENVER, PROCEED AND
OFFLOAD AT BENROSE, PROCEED AND OFFRAMP INTO JOE SLOVO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET,
PROCEED AND JOIN WANDERES STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN KLEIN
STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROAD.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Plein & Wanderas (Plein & Wanderers) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0924A1(1001MM1000FM10184912)FROM GERMISTON  STATION TAXI RANK,TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAYER
STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO MILNER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KNIGHTS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  HOMESTEAD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARBARA
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ISANDO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRE
GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO  ELECTRON AVENUE,TURN RIGHT  INTO
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PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOLIDAY ,TURN LEFT  INTO  AIRPORT, DROP OFF, ALONG THE
AIRPORT,TURN LEFT IMTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN CENTRAL AVENUE,DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT OIMT PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN ROUTE :FROM RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JET PARK
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK. 

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Villa Lisa (Boksburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1005(1001MM1205DC00184913)     GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK     DAWN PARK – VILLA LISSA
TAXI RANK     FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
OOSTHUISEN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO BRUG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO WEST CENTRAL ROAD, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SABLE STREET OFFLOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AAND JOIN HASSIK STREET, , PROCEED AND JOIN PATRIDGE STREET OFFLOAD AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO ELEPHANT STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WATERBURG STREET, TURN LEFT INTO LAMA STREET,
PROCEED TO MABATO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO VILLA VISSA TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0926A1(1001US1001OU00184914)SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK     ALBERTON TAXI RANK     FROM
SPRUITVIEW TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 1. FROM PHUMULA EXTENTION 21 TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO R53 AND PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO R103, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R554, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER TO ALBERTON TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVEL 2. FROM SPAR TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO GUOSBLOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
NEDERVEENWEG, PROCEED AND JOIN R554, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER STREET TO ALBERTON
TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE/S

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)0908a(1001N31001I310185822)GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK TAXIDO JUNCTION PLATFORM
37,VEREENIGING     FROM GERMISTON STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO JACK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N12,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59,OFF RAMP INTO SWARTKPOPPIES DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP
INTO KLIPRIVIER DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO RAND VAAL 39 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOCKHOUSE STOP ONE DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO RAND EVATON DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF
RAMP INTO RAND VAAL WALKERVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HENLEY DRIVE DRO OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF,OFF RAMP INTO JOHANDEO ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,OFF RAMP INTO VERWOERD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VILLIERS REDAN
DROP OFF AND LOAD,OFF  RAMP INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,DROP OFF ,TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI DROP OFF AND  LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE : RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL GERMISTON,TURN RIGHT ITMO REFINERY ROAD.,TURN
LEFT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARLK ROAD DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET, DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.
 ALTINATIVE: FROM GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET, LEFT INTO JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2 WEST, TURN RIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH, PROCEED STRAGHT AND JOIN N12, PROCEED
AND JOIN R59, OFF RAMP AT ROUX ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ST. PATRICK ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO FALCON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PALM SPRINS MALL TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO R55,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RESIDENSIA ROAD TO JOIN R82, TURN RIGHT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO
VEREENIGING, TURN RIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNKTION TAXI RANK OFFPLOAD AND LOAD,
RETURN ROUTE: TURN RIGHT INTO UNION STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET R82,
PROCEED AND JOIN R59, PROCEED AND AND JOIN MEYERTON ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
R59 TO GERMISTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), GELDENHUIS (Germiston Other) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA0908(1001MM133SMP00185824)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAYER
STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD ALL THE WAY UNTIL GELDENHUIS ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANN RISSIK
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WOYGHWOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LOBELLA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
CYDORVIA ROAD, JOIN GELDENHUIS ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Chris Hani Informal (Benoni) (Destination) - GPEMMGGTA1001
     (1001MM1203EJ00185825)GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK RONDEBUILT / MAPLETON     CHRIS HANI
MALL TAXI RANK     FROM RONDERBUILT CORNER RATAMELA AND PHILINDABA STREET TURN LEFT INTO
PHELINDABA, TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
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BRICKFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD. RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
ROUTE B. FROM MAPLETON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT LUTHANDO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BRICKSFIELD ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT
INTO CHRISHANI MALL TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RANDBURG MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1019A(1001MM1001RB10185827)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT TO PLANTATION
ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO HIGH ROAD, TURN LEFT TO PARK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JACK STREET, M2
WEST AND TURN RIGHT TO N3 NORTH FREEWAY OFFRAMP TO MARLBORO DRIVE, TURN LEFT DROP OFF
AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT TO KATHERINE STREET VIA SANDTON DROP AND LOAD
AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO WILLIAM NICOL DRIVE, TURN LEFT TO REPUBLIC DRIVE, TURN RIGHT
INTO JAN SMUTS DRIVE, PROCEED STRAGHT TO RANDBURG TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK TO GERMISTON
THE SANE ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1012(1001MM1001OU00185828)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DRUG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35
ELSPARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD, OFF LOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
TO JOIN R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO M63, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NORTH ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NIGEL TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTHERN
ROAD, TURN LEFT  TO R51, TURN RIGHT TO NANNA STREET TURN LEFT TO ARALA PARK TAXI RANK, DROP
OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO NIGEL TAXI RANK,  TURN LEFT TO R51, TURM LEFT TO M63 DUNNO TIAR,
TURN LEFT TO N17, TURN RIGHT TO M53 OSBORN ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ELSBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN PRESIDENT STREET TO JOIN MEYER STREET, TURN RIGHT TO JACK STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN PARK
ROAD PROCEED, TURN RIGHT  AND  JOIN RAILWAY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
ALTERNATIVE: FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNKIRK ROAD, TURRN LEFT INTO M53 ELSBURG ROAD, LOAD FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN LEFT
AND RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN OSBORN ROAD M53, TURN LEFT TO JOIN R554
BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO M35 RONDEBULT ROAD, LEFT INTO R550 NIGEL ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SONOROR STREET, TURN INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANK OFFLOAD AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT ON THE SAME ROUTE AND RIGHT  INTO R550 KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT TO JOIN R103
ALBERTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R554, RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M37, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD M94 DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(GGTA)1010(1001MM1000OA00185829)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Duduza (Duduza) (Destination) -
GPEMMGGTA1010(1001MM1000OA00185833)FROM GERMISTON STATION RANK TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DUNKIRK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,,  PROCEED TO OLIVER ROAD,
WEBBER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N17, OFFRAMP INTO BRAKPAN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ERGO ROAD M45,
TURN RIGHT INTO 14TH VAENUE, OFFLOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE.
B. FROM DEKEMA MALL WADEVILLE TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD M53, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO R554, PPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M63 SPRINGS ROAD LOAD AND OFFLOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO ERGO ROAD M45, TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH AVENUE, OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED TO VLAKFONTEIN
ROAD OFFLOAD AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BLACK ROAD TO DUDUZA MAIN TAXI RANK OFFLOD AND
LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0116970
1

2) H D MASELELA 6908175668084 3) 348 EMNONJANENI, SECTION, EKURHULENI, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE7.1.1.7.
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VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

7.1.1.1
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KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA

7.1.1.1

696



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3359

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

697



	3360	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF

7.1.1.3
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AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0116970
2

2) H D MASELELA 6908175668084 3) 348 EMNONJANENI, SECTION, EKURHULENI, 1632
KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA

7.1.1.3.
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(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI7.1.1.9.
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RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0116981
6

2) A MANANA 6806245433184 3) 5016 LILIBA SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1628 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA
(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE7.1.1.7.
705



	3368	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO

7.1.1.1
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KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
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MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2
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KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568

TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 

KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)

(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 

HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA

TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25

PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT

TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 

VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 

AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge

Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA

TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED

STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO

HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 

STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN

N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN

LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 

MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 

PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 

OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND

                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN

RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE

 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 

 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS

 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -

GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO

SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE

WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL

GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,

PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE

STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES

REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
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AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0116981
7

2) A MANANA 6806245433184 3) 5016 LILIBA SECTION, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK,
1628 KEMPTON PARK TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - New App 13 (12 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), POMONA CORNER HIGH
STREET AND THOMAS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410(1001TJ1001TR00054650)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET TURN RUGHT 
LANGENHOVEN STREET  TURN LEFT INTO ALBATROS  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POMONA ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 3RD AVENUE  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ELM ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GLEN GORIE STREET PROCEED TO BENONI TURN RIGHT INTO QUEENSBERY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT AT THOMAS DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT OR LEFT  INTO HIGH ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD PROCEED ON LEFT ON HIGH ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH TURN LEFT INTO
POMONA ROAD TO JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET
OR TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND
LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA.

7.1.1.1.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON SQUARE TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1416(1001TJ1001TP00054651)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA 
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARKS
ROAD (3 OPTIONS) GLADIATOR, CYPRESS  AND LANGENHOVEN  TURN RIGHT INTO ALBATROS PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO POMONA ROAD PROCEED TO 3RD  AVENUE  PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO ELM ROAD
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH ROAD TURN LEFT  INTO ZESFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO
GELDENHUIS ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO KERK STREET TURN LEFT INTO LURIE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO JOIN TURTON   PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ESSELEN  TURN RIGHT INTO EMBUSWENI TO JOIN DAVEYTON
SQUARE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO ISANDO/CROWN CORK TAXI
RANK AT FOUNDARY ROAD.

7.1.1.2.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALEXANDRA (WYNBERG)
CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1414(1001TJ1001TT10054652)FROM
KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO  PRETORIA
TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN ST6REET TURN RIGHT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD LEFT INTO PARKLAND ROAD LEFT
INTO MODDERFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHTDROP OFF AND LOAD  RIGHT INTO WORDS WORTH PROCEED
TO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CUNNING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEDE STRAIGHT TURN
LEFT  INTO WYNBERG/ LONDON ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ARKWRIGHT TURN RIGHT  INTO 3RD STREET
TURN L EFT DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO  4TH STREET PROCEED TO  ALEXANDRA

7.1.1.3.
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(WYNBERG) CORNER 4TH STREET AND NORTH STREET.

ALTERNATIVE  ROUTE:
FROM CUNNING ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 13TH AVENUE DROP OFFR AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
ROOSEVELDT  DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE , TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST AVENUE TURN LEF T INTO 2ND STREET
TURN LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO 4TH STREET AT THE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1413(1001TJ1001O700054653)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO CENTRAL  AVENUE JOIN
VOORTREKKER STREET JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN N2  TURN LEFT INTO N12 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M46 ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  STATION ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT BRAKPAN TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412(1001TJ1001TN00054654)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO CENTRAL
AVENUE TO JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD AT EAST RAND MALL PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
CARSON STREET TO JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD INTO THE DUNSWART TAXI RANK , RETURN ON R21 TURN LEFT
INTO GRIFFITHS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED TO YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO A HOLDING AREA .

7.1.1.5.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG DUNSWART TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1412A1(1001TJ1001TN00054655)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR STREET/ CYPRESS/ LANGENHOVEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO
ALBATROS STREET   DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN AND RIGHT
INTO GREAT NORTH TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT AND RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.6.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404A1(1001TJ1001TS10054656)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE,
PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPALA  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1405(1001TJ1001TK00054657)FROM KEMPTON PARK
HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO BONAERO DRIVE,  TURN RIGHT AND
MAKE A U- TURN , DROP OFF AND LOAD AT SAFAIR  FACTORY TURN RIGHT  AT JMB HERTZOG  PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN TEMPEL HOF SOUTH AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALTLAS TURN RIGHT INTO DENEL AVIATION
,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS  ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
REIER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO JOIN MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS DROP
OFF AND LOAD AT IMPALA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK RETURN BACK TO JOIN ATLAS  ROAD,TURN
RIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO GREAT NORTH PROCEED STRAIGHT ANRD TURN LEFT  TO JOIN POMONA ROAD
PROCEED AND JOIN ALBATROS TURN RIGHT CIPRESS STREET AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK STREET OR
TURN RIGHT INTO GLADIATOR AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN PARK TURN RIGHT AT PRETORUIS STREET AND LEFT
INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED.

7.1.1.8.

ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI7.1.1.9.
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RANK (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1417(1001TM1001TJ00054658)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
CENTRAL AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24, PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP
OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,

RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL R24, TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN BARBARA ZONE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO YORK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE
VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1404(1001TJ1001TS10054659)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT CENTRAL ROAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN VOORTREKKER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R24,
PROCEED AND JOIN N12, PROCEED AND JOIN BROADWAY ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER
AVENUE DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN BEZEDUINHOUT ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN
TWIST STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM JOHANNESBURG CORNER DE VILLIERS STREET AND CLAIM STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, PROCEED AND INTO CLAIM STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402A1(1001N71001SE00054660)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO
KRAAYENBRINK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN RUTH FIRST DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG ALONG
THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER
FLINT MAZIBUKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE : FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, JOIN SAMORA MACHEL, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1401(1001N71001TI00054669)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO RIETDUIKER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT KRAAI STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO RABIE RIDGE TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN
BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1402(1001N71001SE00054670)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO C.R SWART, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED ON ANDREW MAPHETHU ALONG THE ROUTE PASS THE FOLLOWING
PLACES: MTHAMBEKA, SANGWENI, THITENG, LEKANENG, MPHO, ISIVANA, ISIZIBA, ENDULWENI ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HLAHLANDLELA STREET DROP OFF,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL T-JUNCTION TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE
DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO RUTH FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO ZEPH MOTHOPENG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
GRIFFITHS MXENGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED INTO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO
STREET AND SAMORA MACHEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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IN RETURN: FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK AT CORNER FLINT MAZIBUKO AND SAMORA MACHEL
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO REV RTJ NAMANE AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK
MAIN TAXI RANK.

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MIDRAND MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1411(1001N71001KO10054671)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAWD TURN RIGHT INTO
KRAAYENBRINK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA OLD TURN LEFT INTO C.R.SWART PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO
ZUURFONTEIN TURN LEFT INTO ALLANDALE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R101 TURN LEFT INTO SUTTIE ROAD
PROCEED STRAGHT TO JOIN JAMES STREET TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAQD
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET TO
MIDRAND TAXI RANK RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), SPARTAN INDUSTRIAL AREA CORNER FITTER AND
GREEN ROAD (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1408(1001SE1001TL00054672)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI  (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT
LINE & RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT AND RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN  STREET DROP OF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO LOVATO
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO FOREMAN DROP OFF AND LOAD   TURN LEFT INTO VUURSLAG STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD BACK INTO FOREMAN  PROCEED UNTIL JOIN PLEIN  ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT
INTO CHESTNUT STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD  OR PROCEED TO NEWTON STREET DROP OFF  AND LOAD 
OR TURN INTO KELVIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOADS TO JOIN  CORNER  FITTER ROAD  AND CHESTNUT 
DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1415(1001SE1001TO00054673)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO
SAMORA MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE &
RABASOTHO LINE TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND
JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO DIESEL STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HATTINGH STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO CORNER KRAFT AND AMBER STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418A1(1001SE1001TQ00054674)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,OR TURN  RIGHT OR PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SERENA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO JACOB LOOTS PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOR MILLER, MAKE A U-
TURN  RETURN SAME ROUTE TILL TURN RIGHT INTO  ISANDO ROAD  TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON TO JOIN
CROYDON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), ISANDO CROWN CORK TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1409(1001SE1001TM00054675)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT, OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN LEFT INTO BREWERY STREET TURN RIGHT INTO MONTEER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO FONDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TO CROWNCORK ISANDO
TAXI RANK AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK(MAIN LINE) (Origin), CROYDON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1418(1001SE1001TQ00054676)FROM TEMBISA HOSPITAL LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SAMORA
MARCHEL TURN RIGHT INTO REVEREND NAMANI (3 OPTIONS) MAINLINE, STRAIGHT LINE & RABASOTHO LINE
TURN LEFT,  OR RIGHT OR STRAIGHT  INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  TO JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON INTO CROYDON TAXI RANK  DDROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1407(1001TJ1001MM00054677)kempKEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO PRETOTRIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN YORK
STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JET PARK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE TURN RIGHT
INTO NORTH REEF, TURN LEFT INTO KRAFT STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO ACACIA STREET 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO HOMESTEAD STREET TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE TURN LEFT INTO STANLEY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE  TURN
RIGHT INTO KESWICK ROAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN VICTORIA ROAD TURN LEFT INTO  JACK STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO  PARK, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD 
TURN RIGHT INTO THE GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMKPTA1406(1001N71001MS00054678)KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO C.R. SWART DRIVE, TO JOIN ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD  ALONG THE ROUTE  DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ANDREW MAPHETO  ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO S.M. SONGO ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,
TURN LEFT INTO MADUNA DRIVE  , TURN RIGHT INTO EDWARD AVENUE  TURN LEFT TO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK RETURN BACK TURN RIGHT INOT EDWARD ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA, TURN LEFT INTO 
S.M.SONGO ,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDREW MAPHETHO  TO KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK. 

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410INP(1001TJ8203FF10178431)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO
CENTRAL AVENUE  TRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN M87 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO TURN RIGHT TO R50 TURN LEFT TO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGHWAY, PROCEED AND JOIN MAIN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI
RANK AND RETURN TO THE SAME   ROUTE.
B.FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE   STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN
RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12 TURN HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK
TAXI RANK AND 
RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Moletlane Village (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1412A(1001N7520AKX10184123)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL
AVENUE
                 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN OFF TO JOIN N1 HIGHWAY
                 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO SETLERS ROAD TURN LEFT TO CRECY
                 R516 TURN LEFT TO RPEDTAN R516 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
                 VILLAGE DISCO RANK AND PROCEED 

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Witbank (Witbank) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1410A1INP(1001TJ8203FF10184570)
FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N12, PROCEED AND
OFFRAMP INTO R555, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK TAXI RANK
AND RETURN TO THE SAME.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1419INP(1001TJ8201D610184571)

FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT TO R568
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN ATLAS ROAD TURN LEFT TO JOIN N25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 EKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT TO 
KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga NU (Kwamahlanga)
(Destination) - GPEMMNKPTA1420INP(1001TJ8201D510184572)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N1 
HIGHWAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO ZAMBESI DRIVE AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO KWA-MHLANGA
TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Lebowakgomo (Lepelle-Nkumpi
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1421INP(1001TJ52097V10184573)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25
PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT TO R568 ENKANDUSTRIA PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO KWA-MHLANGA TURN RIGHT TO JOIN MOLOTO ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT
TO MARBLE HULL TURN LEFT YO R518 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOLETLANE 
VILLAGE DISCO RANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWAKGOMO 
AND STRAIGHT TO PODINGWANE 1&2 AND RETURN TO THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge
Rural) (Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1422INP(1001TJ820AMP10184574)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA
TURN RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN RIGHT TO M87 PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO R50 BAPSFONTEIN TURN LEFT R25 PROCEED
STRAIGHT TO BRONKHORSPRUIT TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N4 HIGH WAY PROCEED STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BELFAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO NELSPRUIT AND TURN LEFT TO R40 STRAIGHT TO
HAZEYVIEW AND STRAIGHT TO BUSHBUCKRIDGE PROCEED STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), Acornhoek (Bushbuckridge Rural)
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1423INP(1001TJ8209C110184575)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE 
STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21 TURN RIGHT ATLAS ROAD AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN
N12 HIGHWAY STRAIGHT TO WITBANK AND STRAIGHT TO BELFAST AND TURN
LEFT TO R33 AND TURN RIGHT TO R540 DULLSTROOM AND TURN LEFT TO 
MASHISHI VOORTREKKER STREET TURN RIGHT TO DECLERO STREET AND 
PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LYDENBURG AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO R36 
OHRIGSTAD TURN RIGHT TO R53 STRAIGHT TO ACORNHOEK TAXI RANK AND
                RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PIETERSBURG RSA TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMKPTA1424INP(1001TJ50022Y10184576)FROM KEMPTON PARK HOLDING AREA TURN
RIGHT TO CENTRAL AVENUE
 STRAIGHT TO JOIN R21, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO MOKOPANE, PROCEED 
 STRAIGHT TO NABOOM SPRUIT AND PROCEED STRAIGHT TO POTGIETERSRUS
 PROCEED STRAIGHT TO PIETERSBURG PICK N PAY TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426INP(1001N78207AA10186167)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Schoemansdal (Nkomazi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-INP(1001N78207AA10186168)FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK, PRETORIA ROAD TO
SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK IN MPUMALANGA PROVINCE.

FROM KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK PRETORIA ROAD, TURN RIGHT CENTRAL AVE AND JOIN R21 FREE
WAY OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK FREE WAY,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N4 MIDDLEBURG TOLL ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS MACHADO TOLL
GATE INTO N4 ROUTE AND PASS NELSPRUIT CBD, CROSS OVER R40 INTO SAMORA MICHEL DRIVE,
PROCEED INTO N4 PASS KANYAMAZANE AND MATSULA OFF RAMP INTO KHOMAZI TOLL PLAZA GATE
STRAIGHT WITH N4 PASS MALELANA AIR STREET AND DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JEPPES
REEF R570, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO SCHOEMANSDAL JUNCTION SHOPPING PLAZA TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD AS PER ARRANGEMENT AND RETURN WITH THE SAME ROUTE TO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Thohoyandou (Thohayandou) (Destination) -
GPEMMKPTA1426-IV(1001N75209HL10186308)VENDA TAXI RANK (MVUSULUDZO)
DESCRIPTION: FROM KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK JOIN PRETORIA ROAD TURN LEFT JOIN R21,
                TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KRANSKOP TOLL GATE
                PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GROBLER STREET TURN LEFT INTO MARKS STREET
                PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LANDROS MARE TURN RIGHT INTO N1 PASS
                BOTLOKWA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT ON N1 TO 
               MAKHADO TAXI RANK DOP OFF TURN RIGHT AND JOIN R524 TO 
                THOHOYANDOU TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO THE 
                DEPARTMENT OF LABOUR TURN LEFT INTO MVUSULUDZO TAXI RANK DROP
                OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR WEST TAXI

7.1.1.3
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0120482
6

2) SE SIMELANE 8502145416084 3) 253 RADEBE SECTION, KATLEHONG, EKURHULENI,
1432 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0193576 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH

7.1.1.7.
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BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

7.1.1.1
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INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
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LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 

7.1.1.3
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RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
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INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.4
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MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

7.1.1.5
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BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO

N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

7.1.1.6
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ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0120510
7

2) TL PETJA 5308010768085 3) 154 MOGALAKWENA, TEMBISA, EKURHULENI, 1632
LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0120431 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
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ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
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TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2
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PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
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PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0120559
3

2) MZOMUHLE ALBERT SITHOLE
8104245680089

3) BLOCK B3-4 NGUNI HOSTEL, VOSLOORUS,
BOKSBURG, 1475 Vosloorus & Boksburg District Taxi
Association

4) LGPGP01111726 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3101(1001OV1001YI10057213)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP  INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET
DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2.
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GPEMM(VBDTA)3101A1(1001OV1001YI10057214)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP
OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP
OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102(10017V1001YI10057215)FROM VOSLOORUS SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2
WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN
RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT
INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

Vosloorus Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3102A1(10017V1001YI10057216)FROM SEBENZA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM
SEKOATI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF
RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT
INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS
STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK
MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103(10022N1001YI10057217)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET, OR PROCEED AND JOIN SAM SEKOATI
AVENUE, TURN LEFT SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO
BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF RAMP
LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP OFF,
RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE
STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA
STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin),
JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3103A1(10022N1001YI10057218)FROM
VOSLOORUS CORNER MZUKUZA STREET & KUSASA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KUSASA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET,  OR PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARIAS STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST
PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 
BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE
SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

7.1.1.6.
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TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104(10022O1001YI10057219)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET

DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP

OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(VBDTA)3104A1(10022O1001YI10057220)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO MC BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN

RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST

PROCEED OFF RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO 

BENROSE DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE

SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP

OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO

PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF

AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105(10022P1001YI10057221)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT

INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,

TURN RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO

SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK

MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3105A1(10022P1001YI10057222)FROM VOSLOORUS PHASE 1

NGANU STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, , TURN RIGHT INTO NGUNU STREET PROCEED

AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHOZA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO MC

BOTHA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET PROCEED AND JOIN T.P SILUMA DRIVE AND TURN RIGHT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N3 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST PROCEED OFF

RAMP LEFT INTO CLEVELAND DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST OFF RAMP LEFT INTO  BENROSE DROP

OFF, RETURN BACK TO M2 WEST PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP LEFT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ANDERSON STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET

DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN

RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.1
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INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BANKET STREET, TURN LEFT INTO BREE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO ROCKEY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
SIVERWRIGHT AVENUE M2 EAST, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS PHASE 1 NGANU STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3106(1001OV1001YI10057223)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK  LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
REFINERY ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PARK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057224)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS ANGELO AND
LILLIANTON,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KNIGHTS HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS WITFIELD INDUSTRIA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO J.P.ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS E MPERORS
PALACE DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO JONES ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JONES ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO SPRINGBOK ROAD DROP OFF A AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO YALDWYN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RICH ROAD,TUR LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO MERCURY
STREET,PASS FINCH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN D TURN LEFT INTO VERNUS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
REIER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS VILLE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO FINCH STREET.PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELIZABETH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARTLET
ROAD,PASS THE FOLLOWING  TOWNS: BEYERS PARK,IMPALA PARK,TURN LEFT INTO DOMEHL
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SKEW ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO CASON STREET INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107(1001JS1000IP00057225)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3107A1(1001JS1000IP00057226)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JET PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JET PARK ROAD,INTO
ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111(10022Q1001NW00057227)FROM VOSLOORUS MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO
ROETS DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GAMPU STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MABASO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY
MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN  RIGHT INTO NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO AGULHAAS STREET,PASS GROENEVALE AND KLIPOORTJIE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO M46,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO COMMISSIONER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RISSIK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMET ROAD,PROCED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN DROP OFF
AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

7.1.1.1
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RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRITCHARD STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIUGHT INTO LEEWPOORT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK (VOSLOORUS).

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3111 A1(1001OV1001NW00057228)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO VILLA LIZA DROP  OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
RONDEBULT,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS SUNWARD PARK
HOSPITAL DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHART STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ADDERLEY ROAD INTO BOKSBURG
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113(1001OV1001JS00057229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAUL SMITH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INDUSTRIAL SITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 14TH AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD,INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM
(VBDTA)3113 A1(1001OV1001JS00057230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TO VILLA LIZA DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK DROPOFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOLOMISA DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED   STRAIGHT INTO BOKSBURG PRISON DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN
DYK ROAD, TURN LEFT  INTO BAKPAN ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET INTO LEVER
BROTHERS DROP OFF AND LOAD,PASS COLGATE PALMOLIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3114(1001JS1001K600057231)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN
REEFR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AN DTUR RIGHT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCFEED TRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURNN RIGHT INTO
GRIFFITHS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JONES ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS EMPERORS PALACE DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHODES FIELD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CENTRAL AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO LANGENHOVEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ALBETROS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R23 BENONI ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO M43,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD INTO DUNSWART
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2 (SUNRISE) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3115(10022R1001N300057232)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND
L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ROSSOUW 
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN WADEVILLE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIDSON STREET,PRPOCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT  INTO DEKEMA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
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RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3116(1001OV1001OU00057233)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO GREY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BLOWTALP STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO RADIO ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO ANDRIES PRETORIUS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POT GIETER DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 7TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN REDRUTHN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SHOPRITE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEE TRAIGHT INTO UNION HOSPITAL
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO RINGPAD WEG,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RING ROAD EAST INTO ALBERTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO VOSLOORUS,TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK RETURN UNTIL BARRY MARAIS DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO 
M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO MASIANOKE STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS KINGDOM HALL,PROCEED TRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO DIBETSO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C.BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3116
A1(1001OV1001OU00057234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N3,OFF RAMP  INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRE MARIUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN RIGHT
INTO DAN JACOBS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURGB
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST,INTO ALBERTON TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAS,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS LEONDALE,ROODEKOP,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  MOAGI STREET,INTO SPRUITVIEW
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE INTO VOSLOORUS TRANSFRER TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND L0AD.

7.1.1.2

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3117(1001OV1001N300057235)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO PLANTATION FARM DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
RONDEBULT SCHOOL DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTRELKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
ELISBSURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

MAILULA  TAXI RANK(VOSLOORUS) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3118(10022Q1001N300057236)FROM MAILULA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAHOOADISA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO BRINKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELIBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
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STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
MAILULA TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3119(10022O1001N300057237)FROM VOSLOORUS LESEDI TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
M.C BOTHA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS, TURN  LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBERG ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT TO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO OLIVER STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO ELISBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO PRESIDENT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS  LESEDI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3120(1001US1001N300057238)FROM SPRUITVIEW  SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PHUMULA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OSBORN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIVIER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD AND RETURN BACK AME ROUTE TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING COMPLEX TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3121(10022S1001YI10057239)FROM PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ROODEKOP DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LOEFT INTO
JOE SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO SIMMET STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET
DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO WANDERERS STREET DROP
OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO PLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT
INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO TROY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JACK MINCER
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PHUMULA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Malandela(Tsakane) (Malandela) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122(1001JS1000O900057240)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURNN RIGHT
INTO MAINREEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LOUW
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R554 BRAKPAN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL CITY DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS DALPARK EXT.1 DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO MALANDELA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MHLAMBE STREET,INTO MALANDELA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA TAXI RANK BAY NO.803 (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3122A1(1001JS1001V800057241)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREE,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILLEE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS CARNIVAL
MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, ,TURN LEFT INTO GELUKSDAL ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 12TH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZULU STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MALANDELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NDABEZITHA STRAIGHT DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUDUZA TAXI RANJK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 12TH
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EGO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23 BENONI,TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE STREET AND  RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DAWN PARK) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3123(10022T1001N300057242)FROM VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAMA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WATERBUCK STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO ELEPHANT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PATRIDGE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAWN PARK TAXI
RANK LOAD,RETURN BACK TO  PATRIDGE STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT AND PASS HOLOMISA,TURN LEFT INTO EAST CENTRAL ROAD,PRO CEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
WINDMILL PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO  OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSPARK PICK’N PAY DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO BURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS ELISBURG STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS PARK HILL,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRESIDENT
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST CENTRAL,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH BOUNDARY, TURN
RIGHT INTO EAST CENTRAL ,AND RETURN BACK  ROUTE TO VALELISA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK(DAWN PARK)

SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(VBDTA)3125(10022U1001N300057243)FROM SUNWARD PARK PICK ‘N PAY TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER  STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO FREEWAY
PARK,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GRACELAND DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET
DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRESIDENT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN JACK STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INT0 RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LOWER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING FISHER STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGFISHER (Freeway Park) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3127(1001JS1001N300057244)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER TREET,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VAN DYK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INJTO MIMOSA STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND SHOPPING
COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN WYK RYLAAN,TURN LEFT INTO OPPERMAN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SLATTER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRSCH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TRICHARD TREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK RAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO MORGENSTER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RONDEBULT ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER AVENUE DROP OFF AND L0AD ANDE RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3128(1001JS1001N300057245)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  COMMISSIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEEUPORT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BOKSBURG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO  RONDEBULT ROAD,OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN
LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO
RAMAPHOSA SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3129(1001JS1001YI10057246)FROM DUNSWART TAXI RAN LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MIAN REEF
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CASON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BENTEL ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND MALL
DROP OFF  AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO BENTEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO N12 TO WEST,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO R29,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BROADWAY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KISHENER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BEZUIDENHOUT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
TROY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TWIST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET INTO
JOHANNEBURG JACK MINCER TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO TWIST STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BEZUIDENHOUT STREET ANDN RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART TAXI
RANK.

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3130(1001NW1001N300057247)ROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEEWPOORT STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO RONDEBULT ROAD, OFF RAMP INTO M46, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO RAMOPHOSA
SQUATTER CAMP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DELMO GARDENS,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DELMO PARK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ANGELO HOSTEL, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BOKSBURG TOWN MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3131(1001NW1000P100057248)3131 FROM BOKSBURG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LEEUWPOORT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LINCOLN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
BIRMINGHAM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LUTON ROAD INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BOSBURG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132(1001OV1001SY00057249)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRAKPAN ROAD,DROP
OFF AT CARNIVAL CITY,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO
ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND
MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKEIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION-LAKESIDE MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3132A1(1001OV1001SY00057250)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VAN DYK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTI JUBILLEE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN TURN LEFT INTO ACTOVILLE,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET,INTO
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
NORTHMEAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH AND MAIN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET ,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO TOM JONES STREET, INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD INTO VOSLOORUS
TRANFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3134(1001O01001K000057251)FROM EAST RAND MALL ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO NORTH RAND ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12,OFF RAMP INTO HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R51 DROP OFF 
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
HEALD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HARRY GWALA,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CLOVERDEAN, TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO
RIETFONTEIN ROAD,INTO EAST RAND MALL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Pongola Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3108.INP(1001JS20019F10119225)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK, TURN LEFT INTO JUBILEE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HEIDELBERG ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO N17 FREEWAY TO LEANDRA, TURN RIGHT INTO N2 ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINROSS DROP OFF, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: TRICHARDT DROP OFF,
BETHAL DROP OFF, ERMELO DROP OFF, PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N2, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PONGOLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4
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TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietermaritzburg Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3109.INP(1001OV20018310119226)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG, PASS THE
FOLLOWING TOWNS: VILLIERS, WARDEN, HARRYSMITH, DROP OFF, VAN REENEN, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LADYSMITH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO COLENZO, ESCOURT, MOOI RIVER INTO
PIETERMARITZBURG TAXI RANK DROP OFF ONLY AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LADYSMITH TAXI
RANK LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Pietersburg Central (Pietersburg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3110.INP(1001OV52090G10119227)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M43, TURN LEFT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD, PROCCED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN R21, AND PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
ON THE OFF RAMP JOINING N1, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PIETERSBURG FREEWAY AND INTO PIETERSBURG
STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112.INP(1001OV20019I10119229)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO  R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN RIGHT INTO MKABAYI STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Ulundi Plaza Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3112..A1.INP(1001OV20019I10119230)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT R33, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VRYHEID
ROAD, INTO VRYHEID TAXI RANK DROP OFF, PASS BABANANGO, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34 MELMOTH
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MELMOTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCESS MAGOGO
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R66 MAHLABATHINI, TURN LEFT INTO R244 NTLAZATSHE ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO R700 DLEBE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ULUNDI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3124.INP(1001OV2001A410119231)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS, TURN LEFT INTO  N3, TURN LEFT  INTO R23 BALFOUR ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  MPUMALANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON 
TAXI RANK DROP OFF RETURN BACK TO R23, TURN RIGHT INTO  ROMBARD STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 
HANDEL STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VOLKRUST TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO N11, TURN
LEFT INTO R34 UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VRYHEID TOWN INTO VRYHEID TAXI
RANK DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MONDLO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3126.INP(1001OV2001A010119233)FROM VOSLOORUS  TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEWCASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNNOUSER, TURN LEFT INTO R621, DUNDEE
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF, RETURN BACK TO R621, TURN LEFT INTO R68,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NQUTU  TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN ROUTE: FROM NQUTHU TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, BACK SAME
ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Newcastle Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3133.INP(1001OV20018Z10119234)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 FREEWAY, PASS HEIDELBURG AND TURN LEFT INTO
R23, PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS: BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3137.INP(1001OV8200UX10119236)FROM DUNSWARTSTATION TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N12 FREEWAY OFF-RAMP, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLD
PRETORIA ROAD R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VERENA DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DENNILTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRAN
SFER TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nkandla Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3141.INP(1001OV20019Z10119238)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND OFF
RAMP INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT INTO R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UTRECHT, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS NQUTHU,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO P50/3
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FORTRUIS SHOP,DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKANDLA, TURN
RIGHT INTO NKANDLA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS
TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Babanango Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3142.INP(1001OV20019R10119240)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG, TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, TURN LEFT INTO
UTRECHT R34, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NQUTHU TAXI RANK,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BABANANGO TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Dundee Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3143.INP(1001OV2001AT10119241)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKRAST, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PASS NEW
CASTLE, TURN LEFT INTO DUNHOUSER R621, TURN LEFT INTO DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Origin), Nongoma Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(VBDTA)3144.INP(1001OV20019H10119242)FROM VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PASS
BALFOUR, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, BOMBARD STREET, HANDEL STREET, BOTHA ROAD,
STANDERTON TOWN, VOLKRAST, JUBERT LAINGSNER VOLKRAST TOWNPROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  N11,
TURN LEFT INTO R34, PASS UTRECHT ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BLOOD RIVER, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
VRYHEID TOWN, TURN LEFT INTO HLOBANE R69, PASS ALFA, PASS NGOME, TURN RIGHT INTO R618,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NONGOMA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

1) AOGPGP0120559
6

2) M S SIMELANE 5610155402085 3) 70 LERUTLE STREET, KWA THEMA, SPRINGS, 1575
SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0116713 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL

7.1.1.1.
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KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.9.
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LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET

DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER

DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO

RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE

GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL
ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN
SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER
AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA
TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL
ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0120561
7

2) MOSES MENZI ZUMA 8007065990084 3) 32 DIDISHE STREET, KWATHEMA, SPRINGS, 1575
SPRINGS TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0116683 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)
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1) 2) MOSES MENZI ZUMA 8007065990084 3)

4) LGPGP0116683 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207(1001OG1000P100056013)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKEER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO UPPER AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2207.A1(1001OG1000P100056014)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL
KRUGER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD R29, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO AMPTHILL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON STREET, INTO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO  LUTON STREET, TURNLEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RANGE VIEW ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RANGE VIEW
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2211(1001OG1001S010056015)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST
STREET RIGHT,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WEST ROAD R554,TURN LEFT INTO TONK METER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO N17, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
OFF RAMP INTO WEMMER PAN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FRINNEL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ROSSETTENVILLE
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN VON WILLIEGH,TURN RIGHT INTO KLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
PLEIN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DE
VILLERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WANDERERS  STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNEBURG PARK CITY TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2215(1001OG1001K800056016)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO SECOND STREET, TURN RIGHT WELGEDAGT
ROAD (R555,) TURN RIGHT INTO N12 WITBANK ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT UNTIL LASVEGAS TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKPAN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2216(1001OG1001O700056017)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT AT FIRST
STREET, TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC
CIRCLE AND JOIN OLYMPIA, TURN RIGHT INTO PRICE GEORGE STREET M46, TURN LEFT INTO THOMAS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TWEEDY STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN STATION ROAD INTO BRAKPAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2218(1000OL1001L500056018)FROM MAJOLA TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAJOLA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO WEST ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ALBERTON  ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO TSWELOPELE,TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(STA)2219(1001OG1001K000056019)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST
STREET,TURN RIGHT TO FIRST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEILD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.7.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), IMPUMELELO ROAD  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(DEVON)
(Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2221(1001OG1001VA00056020)FROM  SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO FIRST STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN 3RD STREET, TUTRN LEFT ITNO
ERMELO ROAD R29,PROCEED  STRAIGHT  AND PASS ENDICOTT DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND PASS DEVON DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE  TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.
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SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NKOSI MAJOLA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222(1001OG1001VB00056021)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO MAJOLA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT HLABANE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), KGASOANE STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A1(1001OG1001VC00056022)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOB MASEKO DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO NKOSI STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HLABANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD .TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET

DROP OFF AND LOA D,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHOKANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

NIGEL ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO 2ND AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), REST IN PEACE SECTION (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A2(1001OG1001VD00056023)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD.TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOTLAPING

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HUMA  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLOSSE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAMPELE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEM AROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO NKOSI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

JOB MASEKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD R554(WITPOORT) DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT  INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND AVENUE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), HLALA -BADUZA STREET (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A3(1001OG1001VE00056024)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO WEST ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO EPSTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER

DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO FALCRUM ROAD DROP  OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAN SALVADOR AVENUE. DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO FALKRUM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HABEDI STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOHLALA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BADUZA STREET,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MONARENG STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SHABANGU STREET, DROP OFFN AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NYAWENI STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  PHOSWAYO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO

RAMOTHIBE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO NCWADI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO THEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO FALCRUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRINCE

GEORGE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER  DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO OFF ROAD DROP OF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO INDUSTRIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GOLD ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,T URN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A4(1001OG1001VF00056025)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN JOE MZAMANE DRIVE DROP OFF

7.1.1.1
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AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MARULE

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 2 &4 (KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A5(1001OG1001VG00056026)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RIETFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO SAM NGEMA DRIVE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGASOANE STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO MASEBENI

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOJELA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), EXTENSION 3(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2222.A6(1001OG1001VH00056027)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET,TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO MASEBENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEPTEMBER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MARULE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KGASOANE STREET DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JOE MZAMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223(1001OG1001VI00056028)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO SELCOURT TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SELCOURT TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2223.A1(1001OG1001VI00056029)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  FIRST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 5TH AVENUE,TURN RIGHT AT THIRD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NIGEL

ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO JAN

SMUTS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO WIT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

JANSEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HASSETT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT

INTO COWAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BUTLER STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO WIT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO CHARTERLAND AVENUE, DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SELCOURT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), ENSTRA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CARLETON PAPER

AT 3RD STREET (Destination) - GPEMM(STA)2224(1001OG1001VJ00056030)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK

LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO FIRST STREET,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO 4TH AVENUE,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND TURNN RIGHT INTO 3RD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO ENSTRA

TEMPORARAY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK INTO AT 3RD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2225(1001OG1001O600056031)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST

STREET, TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO THIRD STREET PROCEED THEN JOIN NIGEL

ROAD PROCEED, PASS DUNNOTAR TAXI RANK, DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT TO VLAKFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO SONNERKRAAL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO  NALA  STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(STA)2225.A1(1001OG1001O600056032)FROM SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT AT FIRST

STREET, TURN RIGHT AT SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS WEST ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

TONKMETER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SONNEKRAAL STREET DROP OFF,

TURN LEFT INTO NDUDULA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO NALA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO

DUDUZA NALA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SPRINGS MAIN TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2
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1) AOGPGP0120602
3

2) PPR NDLOVU 7409020509085 3) 4870 KHESWA STREET, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) LGPGP0172175 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0111(1000P81000J100050971)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO BARCELONA  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.3.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA BOSMAN STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0114(1000P71000L810050975)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
LURTON ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25 (OLIFANTS ROAD) TURN RIGHT INTO FREEWAY R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE ,TURN LEFT INTO BOSMAN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSMAN
STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6.

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,7.1.1.7.
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BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116(1000P81000XP00050977)FROM ETWATWA
EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N12, OFF RAMP INTO
SNAKE ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,   TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR
AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND READING DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0118(1000J21000J300050980)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
R51,TURN LEFT INTO SPRINGS ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON
MAIN TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.8.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0119(1000P11000PD00050981)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT  INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.9.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), DUNGENI (Daveyton) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0102(1000P21383T900050992)FROM LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN
LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MATHEWSON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,U-TURN AT DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0132(1000BX1000P500050993)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETWATWA) .

7.1.1.1

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0133(1000PD1203E900050994)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0134(1000P81000P700050995)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103(1384361A2UYM00050996)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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STREET INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MPISANE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREEET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN AND DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WESLEY,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THITHA 
THEATRE DROP OFF AND  LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TUTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHOLIC CHURCH DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMBI STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEEED STRAIGHT INTO KWA KHUMALO SHOP DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO POLONY PASSAGE DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NKABINDE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BHEKUZULU AND EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP- OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMOOR A (OAKMOOR STATION) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0121(1000P11000J000050997)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0123(1000P81000J400050998)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO EDWARD STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNNYSIDE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LAKEFIELD ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO 
FUELED STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0124(1000PE1000OS00051000)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (ETHWATHWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R555, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PANSY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  MAIN WELGEDACHT DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29 SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
STATION TAXI  RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LASVEGAS TAXI
RANK(ETHWATHWA) .

7.1.1.1

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0125(1000P81205LI00051002)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BEDFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO FINCH ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLASVILLE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0126(1000PE1205LI00051004)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE  TO
ETWATWA TAXI RANK (ETWATWA).

7.1.1.1

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0127(1000P81000PM10051005)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MORGAN TEBATABA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARCELONA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK,

7.1.1.2

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0128(1000J41000P800051006)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD, POMONA M32,TURN LEFT INTO ALBERTROSS
ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LANGHOVEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO CENTRAL AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
PRETORIA ROAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO KEPMTON PARK STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND 
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RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0129(1000P81000OS00051007)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON
ROAD,TURN LEFT  INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO WORTHS STREET,TURN LEFT INTO OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME R0UTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), APEX-INDUSTRIES TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0130(1000J11000P500051009)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DE TROIT
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO APEX STREET,IN APEX INDUSTRIES DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
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CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.2

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0105(1001JI1000KP00051274)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT
NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SOUTH STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

BARCELONA TAXI RANK & ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (FARAMEYER)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0105A1(1000PD1000KP00051275)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG
AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM JONES,TURN
RIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BAYLEY
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST
LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106(1001JI1000KP00051276)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE 
ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA
EAST  LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107(1001JI1000J200051278)FROM ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THWATHWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0107A1(1001JI1000J300051279)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO ATLAS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO COMMISIONER
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNSWARD STATION TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME   ROUTE TO TWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), FARAMEYER HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0108(1000P81000KP00051280)FROM DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO TOM JONES STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO  GREAT NORTH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  BAILEY ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MERCURY STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTHY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KEI STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), FOURWAY STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (BAPSFONTEIN) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0110(1000P21000P800051282)FROM BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED AND JOIN SEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO  FIFTH STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BAPSFONTEIN FOURWAY
STOP BP GARAGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A1(1001JI1000XP00051288)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO TOM
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

LAS VEGAS TAXI RANK (ETWATWA) (Origin), ATLAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0135(1000PE1205LI00051298)FROM LASVEGAS TAXI RANK(ETWATWA) LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MADIKIZELA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO ATLAS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FINCH ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO FINCH ROADAT ATLAS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK 
SAME ROUTE  TO LASVEGAS  TAXI RANK(ETWATWA).

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0136(1000P81000PM10051299)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
KERK STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO GELDENHUIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  R25 BAPSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO WAPADRAND LYNWOOD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  SIMON VERMOOD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
WATLOO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO TSAMAYA ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK
DROP 0FF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
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AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS STATION  MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0142(1000P81000OS00051301)FROM DAVEYTON  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  HEALD ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO 
FIRST AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO FIRST STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0151(1000J31000P500051302)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LINCOLN STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BENLEY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LANCASTER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R29,TURN
LEFT INTO R51,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0153(1000BW1000P500051303)FROM ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT 
INTO READING ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R23,TURN  RTGHT INTO MAIN
REEF ROAD,TURN LOEFT INTO R29,TURN LEFT INTO R51, DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ACTONVILLE CIRCLE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

MAHAMBA TAXI RANK (Origin), KINGSWAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0154(1000BX1000P500051304)FROM APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO APEX STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO DE TROIT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO APEX ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R29, TURN LEFT INTO R51 DROP
OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KINGSWAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO APEX INDUSTRIAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.,

7.1.1.4

BARCELONA TAXI RANK (Origin), RYNFIELD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0155(1000PD1203E900051305)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MORGAN MTEBATEBA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DURANT ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SPRINGS
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO HASSIE PARK IN RYNFIELD DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BARCELONA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAX RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0156(1000P81001FJ10051306)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO TURTON STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GELDENHUIS STREET R32,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIRCH
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ELMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN THIRD STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO R23,TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANDELA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO
BOSMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRETORIA LONG DISTANCE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND
LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Polokwane Indian Centre Taxi rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTA-LD)0137(1000P150023G10198710)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK TO POLOKWANE  TAXI RANK 
     FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH,TURN RIGHT INTO HIGH ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R23,TURN
RIGHT INTO R21,OFF RAMP INTO NI NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO R101,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
NABOOMSPRUIT,POTGIETERRUS,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R101, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO POLOKWANE 
TOWNLANDS,TURN RIGHT INTO POLOKWANE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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Benoni Taxi Rank (Origin), Leporogong(Lebowakgomo) (Lepelle-Nkumpi Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0138B(1000XP520ALB10198777)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,ITURN LEFT INTO 
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HAPUR AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
BUNYAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN GREAT NORTH, TURN RIGHT INTO  HIGH ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO R21,OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT INTO  N1, OFF-RAMP AND TURN RIGHT  INTO SETTLERS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS  ROADTAN, ZEBEDIELA, GROOTHOEK, TURN RIGHT TO LEBOWA-KGOMO,  HABAKUK
CHIKOANE  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION  TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Kwamhlanga (Kwamahlanga) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0101(1000P18201D610198778)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE,TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO RANGEVIEW ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  SNAKE
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R25,BAPSFONTEIN
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EKANGALA DROP  OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KWAMHLANGA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
KWA MHLANGA TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120(1000P830014B10198779)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TURN LEFT INTO N1,TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS SASOL, KROONSTAD,
VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN, RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO  DODRECHT DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO INDWE DROP OFF ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELLIOT
DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CALA DROP OFF,PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ENGCOBO, DROP
OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO UMTATA EAGLES TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0120A1(1000P830014B10198780)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND PASS
HEIDELBURG,VILLIERS,WARDEN ,HARRY SMITH,ESCOURT,MOOI RIVER ,HOWICK,OFF RAMP  INTO R99, TURN
RIGHT  INTO PIETERMARITZBURG,PROCEED STRAIGHT AMND PASS  THE FOLLWING TOWNS
RICHMOND,IXOPO,DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AINOT UM,ZIMKHULU TAXI RANK DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KOKSTAD, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT AYLIFF, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MOUNT FRERE, DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUMBU DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TSOLO  DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO MADEIRA STREET INTO
EAGLES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETUIRN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTTON
CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Bushbuckridge (Bushbuckridge Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0144(1000P8820AMP10198781)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,TURN LEFT INTO R40 WHITE RIVER,DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
HAZYVIEW DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PAULIAN DRO OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO
BUSHBUCKRIDGE TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON  CBD
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0143(1000P15000ZM10198782)FROM BENONI STATION RAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INOT
LUTON ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD TURN LEFT IOHARPUR STREET TURN RIGHT INO
VOORTREEKEER TURN LEFT IO SNAKE ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT ADNJOIN PRETORIA ROAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO BAPSFONTEIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRONKHORSTSPRUIT PROCEES INO
DENNILTON PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GROBLESDAL PROCEED INTO STRAIGHT INO MOTETEMA PROCEED
STRAIGHT INO TEFELKOP PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOSTERLOOS PROCEED STRAIGHT INO VLEISBOOM
(MALAITA) PROCEED STRAIGHT INO NEBO PROCEED STRAIGHT INO GLENCOWIE PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JANE FURSE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI
RANK. KRUGER ROAD R51 TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N4 TURN LEFT
INTO R40 WHIT RIVER DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO HAZYVIEW DROP
OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT INO PAULIAN DROP OFF PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH R40 TO RETURN BACK SAME

7.1.1.5
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ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

Daveyton Central (Daveyton Central) (Origin), Burgersfort Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0147(1000P85000ZA10198850)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD ,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT  INTO KINGSWAY STREET,
TURN LEFT  INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT  INTO N12 WITBANK, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN
N4,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS TOLL GATE,TURN LEFT INTO VAN DYKSDRIFT,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOSPITAL ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURCH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO COWAN NTULI
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R555,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
STEELPOORT, TURN RIGHT INTO R555,TURN LEFT INTO BURGESFORT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0141(1000P18201I410198861)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
R23,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R51,TURN LEFT INTO FOURTH STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO R29,ERMELO ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BETHAL N17,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ERMELLO R29,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO PIET RETIEF ,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET  INTO PIET RETIEF TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI
STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Dennilton (Greater Groblersdal Rural) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0145(1001JS5200UX10198863)FROM DUNSWART  STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
COMMISIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCESS, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,INTO PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS BRONKHORSTPRUIT,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND PASS VERENA DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DENNILTON, TURN
RIGHT INTO DENNILTON TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART
STATION AXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0166(1001JS10024O10198864)FROM DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
COMMISSIONER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  MAIN REEF ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRINCESS
AVENUE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRETORIA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BAPSFONTAIN R25, TURN LEFT INTO 
EKANDUSTRIA R568,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS KWA-MHLANGA, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
VAALBANK TURN RIGHT INTO  MAPHOHLA  INTO SIYABUSWA TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Groblersdal (Groblersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0169(1000P15201NM10198865)FROM BENONI STATION  TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO
LUTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO LIVERPOOL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HARPUR AVENUE, TURN RIGHT  INTO
VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO R23, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SNAKE ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND  JOIN PRETORIA ROAD R25 (BAPSFONTEIN),PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS 
BRONKHORSPRUIT,PAS VERENA,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PAASS DENNILTON .TURNRIGHTITNO
R25,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN  VAN RIEBEECK STREET,TURN RIGHT  INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KLIP STREET INTO GROBLERSDAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), Vryheid Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1133(1000P12001A410198868)BENONI STATION TAXI RANK      VRYHEID TAXI RANK      FROM
BENONI STATION TAXI RANK  LOAD,TURN RIGHT  INTO LUTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO LIVERPOOL STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LANCASTER ROAD, TURN RIGHT  INTO R23 HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO N3 ,TURN
LEFT ITNO R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BALFOUR ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STANDERTON,TURN
RIGHT INTO WALTER SISULU DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO DR. NELSON MANDELA DRIVE,RETURN BACK TO
R23,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAN PIENAAR STREET IN  VOLKRUST,TURN  LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO LAINGSNEK STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO N11,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN
RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET IN NEW CASTLE,INTO NEWCASTLE TAXI RANK DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO ALLEN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N11, PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO R68,TURN LEFT
INTO R621,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KARREL LANDMAN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,INTO
DUNDEE TAXI RANK DROP  OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R34,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS
KNGSLEY,BLOODRIVER,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CHURH STREEET,TURNLEFT INTO  VRYHEID TAXI RANK 
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6
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DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), Ermelo (Ermelo) (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)0140(1001JU82026010198869)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN  RIGHT  INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  JOIN HEALD STREET, TURN RIGHT KINGSWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO  PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51,TURN LEFT INTO  FOURTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ERMELO ROAD R29
,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS  BETHAL N17 ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ERMELO TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), KING WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(BTALD)1121(1001JU10024Q00198871)FROM DAVEYTON CBD TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HEADLD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PAUL KRUGER ROAD R51, TURN LEFT INTO N1, TURN RIGHT INTO 12, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
PASS THE FOLLOWING TOWNS :SASOL, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG,WYNBURG,BLOEMFONTEIN,
RIEDERSBURG,SMITHFIELD,ROUXVILLE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ALIWAL NORTH, DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JAMESTOWN DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO QUEENSTOWN DROP OFF ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO CATHCART DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STUTTERHEIM DROP OFF,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R46,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KING WILLIAM STOWN ,INTO KING
WILLIAMSTOWN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON CBD TAXI
RANK .

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0120602
5

2) PPR NDLOVU 7409020509085 3) 4870 KHESWA STREET, DAVEYTON, BENONI, 1520
Benoni Taxi Association

4) LGPGP0132878 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM &
READING STREET (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0116A2(1001JI1000XP00051289)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE
MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO  HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LURTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFFIC CIRCLE AT BIRMINGHAM,LIVERPOOL AND
READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME  ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0139(1000J41000P800051300)FROM NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SECOND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO FIFTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N12,
OFF-RAMP AND TURN LEFT INTO R51 PAUL KRUGER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEALD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO  PASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TONGA STREET DROP 0FF ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREETDROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ALONG  THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  EISELEN STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO SEYISO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NORTHMEAD MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

DAVEYTON CENTRAL TAXI RANK (Origin), ETWATWA EAST LASVEGAS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0158(1000P61001JI00051307)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KOPPIE MOTIBANG STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LONDON CITY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
NGUNGUNYANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOD,TURN RIGHT ITO EMPILWENI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STATION STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS HANI DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MADIKIZELA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GUINEA FOUL STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAIN  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO ETWATWA EAST (LASVEGAS) TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.
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DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), DUNSWART STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0112(1000XP1000P800050972)FROM DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  DAVEYTON
ROAD,TURN  RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN AMPHILL AVENUE,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO COMMISSIONER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
DUNSWART TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMKELI STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (WATTVILLE)
(Destination) - GPEMMBTA0115(1000XP1000P100050973)FROM BENONI MARKET TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO LURTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO  BIRMINGHAM ROAD,  TURN RIGHT INTO READING ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN MABUYA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DUBE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO XABA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO MAMKELI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI MARKET TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5.

BENONI STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0113(1000XP1001FJ10050974)FROM BENONI STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LIVERPOOL ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HARPER AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEALD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PHASWANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NGOMANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RAMZA
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ITHONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ISIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TURTON STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MOLOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET  DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO SEYISO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOLOKO STREET ,TURN RIGHT INTO INAMA
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO BENONI STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

DAVEYTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0131(1205LB1000P500050976)FROM DAVEYTON TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TURTON STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LURRIE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO KERK STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
R51,TURN RIGHT INTO PUTFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12, OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO PRETORIA ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO ELEVENTH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LERRYMEIL
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROSS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HANNEKOM
STREET,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO WEBB STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO GREAT NBORTH
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO 
NORTHMEAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO DAVEYTON TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.7.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A1(1000P21000P800051265)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRITS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
MATHEWSON STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
THONGA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO DUNGENI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,U-TURN AT
DUNGENI  STREET, INTO EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A2(1000P21000P800051268)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE  MALL  IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MATHEWSON STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PHASWANA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND
TURN RIGHT INTO SEHOKO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO THONGA STREET,DROP
OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RHAMZA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GUMEDE STREET DROP- OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ,TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EISELEN STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE
MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.9.
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LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A3(1000P21000P800051269)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PRINCESS
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NGOMANI STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TUN RIGHT INTO SIGALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTI GIJA STREET DROP-OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HLAKWANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
LEFT INTO TUTON STREET DROP-OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO EISELEN DROP
OFF  AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLCATED TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE MALL TAXI RANK(BENONI).

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A4(1000P21000P800051271)FROM  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KEMPSTON STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO WILLSTEAD STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO PRINCESS STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN NEW MODDE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HEALD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN EISELEN STREET,TURTN LEFT INTO
MOCKE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EISELEN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SEYISO AND EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

LAKESIDE TAXI RANK (Lake Side Mall) (Origin), SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (DAVEYTON) (Destination) - GPEMMBTA0103A5(1000P21000P800051272)FROM TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK NEXT TO LAKESIDE MALL IN BENONI  LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN 7TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO 5TH STREEET,TURN LEFT INTO 2ND STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ELEVENTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SPRINGS ROAD R51 DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
CONCOURT STREET/SENTRAST STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO TOTIUS STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD DROP OFFAND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGSWAY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEALD STREET, DROP OFF AND LOAD AND PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
VARIOUS ALTERNATIVES,DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO LAKESIDE TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

SEYISO & EISELEN STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (DAVEYTON) (Origin), BENONI TRAFFIC
CIRCLE CORNER OF LIVERPOOL, BIRNMINGHAM & READING STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0104(1000P81000XP00051273)FROM SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MOCKE STREET,TURN RIGHT5 INTO EISELEN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
HEALD STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DAVEYTON ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NEW MODDER ROAD,TURN 
RIGHT INTO AMPHILL AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO
KIMBOLTON ROAD DROP OFF ANHD LOAD  ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LIVERPOOL
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO LUTON ROAD DROP OFF AN DLOAD ALONG THE ROUTE ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO BIRMINGHAM ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TRAFRIC CIRCLE 
CORNER OF LIVERPOOL,BIRMINGHSAM AND READING STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETRUN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO SEYISO & EISELEN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. ORIGIN & DESTINATION VISA
VERSA?????????

7.1.1.1

ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK (Origin), HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK (NORTHMEAD) (Destination) -
GPEMMBTA0106A1(1001JI1000KP00051277)FROM BARCELONA TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
ETWATWA WEST TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KOPIE MOTEBANG AVENUE,TURN RIGHT INTO
HOLLFONTEIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N12,OFF RAMP INTO SNAKE ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PRETORIA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 11TH  STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO O’LLERYMEIL STREET DROP- OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO STOCKROS STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
HANNEKOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKS STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE  ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO GREAT NORTH ROAD DROP OFF
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WEBB
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO HOSPITAL ROAD TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ETWATWA WEST  TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

1) AOGPGP0120646
0

2) L.L. NDABA 6103180678084 3) NO 8 VLAMBOOM STREET, MAYBERRY PARK,
ALBERTON, 1450 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) LGPGP0138346 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),7.1.1.1.
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ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 

7.1.1.5.
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ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.6.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

7.1.1.1

46



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3425

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0120710
9

2) SC MADONSELA 5809020437082 3) 132 MQHONTSHA SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA,
1632 LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0134937 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.5.
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INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE

7.1.1.2
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ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY7.1.1.3
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ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0120711
0

2) SC MADONSELA 5809020437082 3) 132 MQHONTSHA SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA,
1632 LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0142991 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,

7.1.1.3.

52



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3431

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI

7.1.1.9.
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RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED

7.1.1.1
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AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED

7.1.1.2
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AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

1) AOGPGP0120722
2

2) SC MADONSELA 5809020437082 3) 132 MQHONTSHA SECTION, TEMBISA, TEMBISA,
1632 LETHABONG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0120714 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION
3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1529(10009Y1000JJ10051719)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK
POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA
PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.1.
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MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1530(10009Y1000JJ10051720)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI
RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK
EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2.

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2
(EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1527(10009Y1205LX10051717)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE
UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO ALL THESE DEPARTURE POINTS.

7.1.1.3.

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 (EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK) EXTENSION 3
KOPANONG TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1528(10009Y1000JK10051718)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL
TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET,
PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED
AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO REPUBLIC ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
MODDERFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN FALCONPATREL ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENISON 3 KOPANONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE UNTIL MODDERFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANGEL FISH DRIVE DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IVORY PARK EXTENSION 2 EMTHONJENI TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526(1000J61203EF00051715)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO R25,  TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
JOHANNESBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH
STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Origin), MODDERFONTEIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1526A1(1000J61203EF00051716)FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ANDREW
MAPHETHU STREET PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25, 
TURN RIGHT INTO VALLEY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN ANZWERY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN JOHANNESBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HEREFORD ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
LONG MEADOW BLVD, PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO MODDERFONTEIN ROAD R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO JOHANNESBURG ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN CENTENARY ROAD TURN LEFT INTO HIGH STREET
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO,  AND JOIN VELD STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MODDERFONTEIN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.
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TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1524(1205LZ1000HW00051713)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO BRABAZON
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND JOIN
SHAMROCK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN RISSIK STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO VICTORIA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY
STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Origin), MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK (Destination)
- GPEMMLETA1525(1205LZ1000HW00051714)FROM TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
ANDREW MAPHETHU STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ZUURFONTEIN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND JOIN ISANDO ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO ELECTRON ROAD, PROCEED INTO HERMAN STREET DROP OFF
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEADOWDALE HYPERAMA SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1522(10009Y1000J600051711)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1523(10009Y1000J600051712)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1520(10009Y1000J600051709)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN   LAURIE
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT, TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET
DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1521(10009Y1000J600051710)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT,
TURN LEFT INTO ALLENDALE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MADUNA STREET DROP OFF PROCEED
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AND TURN RIGHT INTO PHOMOLONG TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM PHOLOMOLONG TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO SONGO ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R25 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF
PROCEED AND JOIN BESTCHANA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO EDENDALE ROAD DROP OFF PROCEED AND JOIN
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER AVENUE ALONG THE ROUTE
DROP OFF AND TURN RIGHT INTO EDENVALE EDENDALE MALL TAXI RANK.

(LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMLETA1514(10009Y1000HU00051705)FROM (LETHABONG) EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN
LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO (LETHABONG) EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1515(10009Y1000HU00051707)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO,
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, DROP OFF LOAD PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT
INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENMALL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1512(10009Y1205LZ00051701)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, 
PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1513(10009Y1205LZ00051703)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(LETA)1518(1001MQ1001ME10051723)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) BETSCHANA LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER
STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

(SEBENZA INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1519(1001MR1001ME10051724)FROM (SEBENZA
INDUSTRIAL AREA) TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT HOMESTIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE,
TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE, PASS BEZUIDENHOUT STREET, PASS JEPPE
POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF,  TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENUE PROCEED
AND JOIN R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT
INTO HOMESTEAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO HARRIS ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BETSHANA
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TAXI RANK.

BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1516(1001MO1001MM00051721)FROM BETSCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE
SAME ROUTE TO BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

TSAKA TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1517(1001MP1001MM00051722)FROM TSAKA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
TERRACE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN HORWOOD ROAD TURN LEFT INTO
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE, PROCEED AND JOIN SHAMROCK ROAD, ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF, PROCEED
AND TURN RIGHT INTO JOHAN ROAD DROP OFF, PROCEED AND JOIN VICTORIA ROAD DROP OFF, TURN LEFT
INTO KNOX STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME
ROUTE TO TSAKA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1501(10009Y1001KS10051674)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET PROCEED INTO VAN
RIEBEECK AVENUE, TURN RIGHT INTO R25 PROCEED STRAIGHT, PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHENER AVENUE
AND DROP OFF, PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
COMMISSIONER STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TROYE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED AND TURN
LEFT INTO PRITCHARD STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
IN RETURN: FROM KRUIS STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO MARKET STREET
PROCEED AND PASS JEPPE POLICE STATION PROCEED AND JOIN KITCHNER AVENU PROCEED AND JOIN
R25, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
HOMESTEAD ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO EASTGHLEIGH
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1502(10009Y1205LZ00051675)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN
NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT
INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK
THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1503(10009Y1205LZ00051677)FROM EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER
STREET, PROCEED AND JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD,
PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND
JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS
TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN
LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENDALE
MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1504(10009Y1205LZ00051678)FROM EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK
LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP
OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA
DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK.
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EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMLETA1505(10009Y1205LZ00051680)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW
MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT AND PASS TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO BENJAMEN NTLHANE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SEPHANIA MATHEBULA DRIVE DROP
OFF, PROCEED STRIAGHT INTO ESIVANABAQCA BUS STOP TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, DROP OFF
AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1506(10009Y1205LZ00051683)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN
NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1507(10009Y1205LZ00051686)FROM EDENVAL EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN
RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO
EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE BETSCHANA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1508(10009Y1205LZ00051689)FROM EDENVALE BETSHCHANA TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND
JOIN BETSCHANA ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25,
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU
ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE
DRIVE DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA
SWAZI INN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE BETSCHANA
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1509(10009Y1205LZ00051694)FROM EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK LOAD,  PROCEED AND JOIN
VAN RIEBEECK AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERRECE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO
BETSCHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD, DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND
DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NKADIMENG DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO MAMASHIANOKE DRIVE DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO JOHN NYANGA DRIVE DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO TEMBISA SWAZI INN TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE JABULA TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1510(10009Y1205LZ00051697)FROM EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED AND JOIN EDENDALE ROAD PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER STREET, PROCEED TURN
RIGHT INTO TERRACE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO BETSHANA ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE
ROAD DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA
THITENG TAXI RANK, DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EASTLEIGH
COMMUTERS TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK (Origin), TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMLETA1511(10009Y1205LZ00051699)FROM EDENMALL TAXI RANK LOAD, PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER AVENUE PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEDRICK POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED AND
JOIN ENDENDALE ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO PALLISER ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO
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TERRECE ROAD PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO BETSHCHANA PROCEED AND JOIN LAURIE ROAD DROP AND
LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN ANDREW MAPHETHU ROAD AND DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA THITENG TAXI RANK,
DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO EDENVALE EDENMALL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0120730
9

2) MP KWATA 5503290440088 3) 3120 MSIMBITHI STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) LGPGP0160715 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 12 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.
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THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.8.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET7.1.1.1
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(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET

DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &

SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -

GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO

POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)

- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT

INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553

VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM

TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,

TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI

VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP

OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),

BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN

LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,

PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT

TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,

PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT

AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,

TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

7.1.1.1
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AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.2
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RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0120731
2

2) MP KWATA 5503290440088 3) 3120 MSIMBITHI STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) LGPGP0115899 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW

7.1.1.2.
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STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0710(1001P21001P300055039)ROUTE REMOVED
REASON:  DUPLICATION PLEASE SEE GPEMM(GATA)0714

FOR MORE INFORMATION PLEASE CONTACT:
SIMPHIWE MTSHALI/TERRENCE TSOAELA/ GEORGE STEENEVELDT ON:
011 355 7539

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716A1(1001P01001P700055043)ROUTE REMOVED
REASON:  DUPLICATION PLEASE SEE GPEMM(GATA)0723.A1

FOR MORE INFORMATION PLEASE CONTACT:

7.1.1.8.
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SIMPHIWE MTSHALI/TERRENCE TSOAELA/ GEORGE STEENEVELDT ON:
011 355 7539

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.9.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.1
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1) AOGPGP0120731
5

2) MP KWATA 5503290440088 3) 3120 MSIMBITHI STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) LGPGP01100391 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT

7.1.1.4.

70



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3449

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO
END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.7.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.8.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

7.1.1.1
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PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF

7.1.1.1
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AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF
RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.2

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.2
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GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING
ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2

1) AOGPGP0120731
9

2) MP KWATA 5503290440088 3) 3120 MSIMBITHI STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) LGPGP0116851 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 11 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120739
5

2) TA MOFOKENG 8110045474086 3) 1767 MOLOTO STREET, KATLEHONG,
EKURHULENI, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0169592 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)
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KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO

SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET

RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED

RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI

RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET

TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK

STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO

PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO

SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.

MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO

SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK

SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET

TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -

GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO

ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO

BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION

STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO

MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN

LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/

EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT

INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED

STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF

AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH

BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO

RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD

,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD

7.1.1.8.
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DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK7.1.1.1
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(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1
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RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2
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NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3
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ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

7.1.1.3
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ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
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FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4
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ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

7.1.1.5
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INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), EAST-WEST CBD LOOP BRT STATION (NEWTOWN

CIRCLE) (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)3115(1001L510024310147704)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

LOAD,  TURN  LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO 

BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N12,ON RAMP INTO N3 SOUTH,

OFF RAMP INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND

JOIN MASAKHANE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

7.1.1.6
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ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0120740
2

2) TA MOFOKENG 8110045474086 3) 1767 MOLOTO STREET, KATLEHONG,
EKURHULENI, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0169590 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD

7.1.1.4.
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THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.9.
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RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH
THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND
TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP
INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN
RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO
BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.
ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA
STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH
DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN
ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN
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LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK
PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,
PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN
LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE
SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE
ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO
MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT
INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED
THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN
RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT
INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.1

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
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LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.2

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.2

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.2

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
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OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG
METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL
TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED
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STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO
JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN
LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL
OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,
CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A
TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326
     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG
ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO
BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN
DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD
AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320
     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN
ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND
LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN
BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,
U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO
SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)
FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.4
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GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

92



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3473

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.4

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5
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Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.5

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.5

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY
STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO
RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
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ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.
(Once operated)

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.
BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA
ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL
STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL
CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS
MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO
KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK
REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF
AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND
ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS
ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL
MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.6

1) AOGPGP0120740
8

2) TA MOFOKENG 8110045474086 3) 1767 MOLOTO STREET, KATLEHONG,
EKURHULENI, 1431 KATLEHONG PEOPLES TAXI
ASSOCIATION

4) LGPGP0169591 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), R543 (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324(1001OF1001N300137283)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,

7.1.1.1.
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ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO N2, SHEEPMOOR, PUANBULT, DRIEFONTEIN, ISWEPE DROP AND LOAD, TO PIET
RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO R543 TO MAHAMBA BOARDER INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED
RANK AND RETURN THE SAME ROUE COME BACK SAME ROUTE.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1306(1205B01001OQ00137288)FROM  CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH) LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,OFF RAMP INTO GRAY AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO KRITZINGER ROAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PIETER UYS STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET,INTO ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO CORNER VERNUS  AND MERCURY STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)

7.1.1.2.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Spruitview (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1305(1001N31205C300137292)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD AND PROCEED TO JACK
STREET, KAHAN ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO
PHUMULA DROP AND LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO
SPRUITVIEW JOIN BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D.
MAGAGULA CRESENT, U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO
SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.3.

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Stopping Point 1), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A2(1001OF1351CF00137297)FROM ENOCH SONTONGA TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO KAUNDA ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MERCURY STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAHOADISA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED TO NGANU
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO MAGODISA STREET, PROCEED TO NGUZA STREET
TEMP0RARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL T AXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

JOUBERT (Germiston) (Origin), Eastrand Station (Commissioner Street) (Destination) -
GPEMM(Kapta)1308(134ZOK1000BU00137305)FROM GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET AND PROCEED TO
ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET PROCEED TO
BOKSBURG ROAD, ENTER RAMAPHOSA STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO ST. ANTHONY'S STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA TO EAST RAND STATION DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO GERMISTON JOUBERT STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), THITENG TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1323(1001N31001SD00137312)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO
MEYER STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO  CHURCHILL STREET JOIN MAIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MAIN STREET JOIN GERMISTON/
EDENVALE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SHALTON STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO  SANDVALE JOIN BRABAZON ROAD, TURN LEFT TO ISANDO ROAD INTO ZUURFONTEIN ROAD PROCEED
STRAIHGT TO TEMBISA SANGWENI TAXI AND RETURN.

7.1.1.6.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310(1001N31205CT00137316)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT IMNO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD ,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEGIELAND DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH
BOUNDARY,TURN LEFT INTO KAOKAO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND CROSS A LEVEL CROSSING  INTO
RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Rondebult (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1310A1(1001N31205CT00137320)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,OR TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD
,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RONDEBULT,TURN LET INTO GRAPEFRUIT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

7.1.1.8.
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PHELINDABA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO HIBISCUS STREET INTO RONDEBULT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318(1001N31205AW00137326)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD.PROVINCIAL ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD
RIETFONTEIN ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD TURN LEFT INTO CELTIS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
MQANDANE STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
EMAGANDAGANDENI.RETURN SAME ROUTE WITH PICK UP AND DROP OFFS BACK TO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), Palmridge (Germiston) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1318A1(1001N31205AW00137421)FROM GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK, INTO PLANTATION
STREET TURN RIGHT INTO RAND ROAD TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KAHAN ROAD INTO M2 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH JOIN N12 WEST, TURN LEFT
INTO R26 TO VEREENIGING.TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT
INTO CELTIS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, INTO SONWABO  TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), TSAKA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1321(1001N31001MP00137429)FROM GERMISTON TAXI RANK INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAND STREET,TURN LEFT INTO PARK ROAD JOIN JACK STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MEYER
STREET JOIN JOHAN RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHAMROCK ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CHURCHILL ROAD
JOIN MAIN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HERMAN STREET  R24
INDUSTRIAL AREA IN MEADOWDALE DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SHELTON AVENUE JOIN HARRIS
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENDA ROAD, DROP OFF ALONG THE ROAD IN SEBENZA INDUSTRIES, TURN LEFT
BUWBES STREET, TURN LEFT INTO TERRACE ROAD AND RIGHT INTO TSAKA TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME
ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), Nqutu Taxi Rank (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1325(1001OF2001A010137432)FROM KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO
STREET JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD PICK UP POINTS AT MORENA BRIDGE
RETURN WITH SAME ROAD (HEIDELBERG ROAD) ONTO N3 SOUTH FREEWAY ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO R23
BALFOUR ROAD, GREYLINGSTAD, STANDERTON, VOLKSRUST, TURN RIGHT INTO N11, TURN LEFT R34
UTRECHT ROAD PROCEED TO BLOOD RIVER, THROUGH NTABEBOMVU DROP AT KWA-GRACE PROCEED TO
NQUTU TAXI RANK RETURN LOADING.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A3(1351SE1001N300137441)FROM KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KGOTSO TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A2(1352C11001N300137447)FROM KWESINI TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.1
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LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.
ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

Katlehong & Tokoza (Germiston) (Origin), KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1333(1205B01001OF00137453)FROM MAGAGULA HEIGHTS TAXI RANK INTO S. RINGANE
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE AVENUE THROUGH KWANELE TOWNSHIP,
TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1303(1359QL1001N300137458)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD ,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT ANDN JOIN WERBER ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OSBORN
STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD
STREET,                          STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VERNUS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAMPAI STREET INTO
MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304(1359QL1001N300137461)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENTION 2 TAXI RANK
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP
OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO
RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EDENVALE EASTLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1314(1001OF1001MD00137463)FROM NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO  KGOTSO STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN
RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO NORTH REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN  LEFT INTO
A.G.DE WITT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET DRO P OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO 9TH STREET,TURN  RIGHT INTO ANDRIES POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO EDENVALE ROAD,INTO EDENVALE EATLEIGH COMMUTERS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO HORWOOD STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO 9TH STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO R24,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO OLD
HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN MASAKHANE

7.1.1.1
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STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET,INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

Sunriseview (Germiston) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A2(1205CM1001RX10137471)FROM MOLELEKI EXTENSION 2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK(KATLEHONG SOUTH)LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET,TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY

STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD AT CORNER VERNUS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF RAMP INTO

RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN

BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

(Once operated)

7.1.1.1

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), DUDUZA BLUEGUM VIEW TEMPORARY

ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1317(1001OF1001O800137829)FROM NATALSPRUIT 

HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO  HOSPITAL ROAD, AND TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,

TURN LEFT INTO THUTONG STREET,TURN LEFT  INTO BIERMAN ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SEFOLO STREET, AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND RIGHT INTO MOKGAKO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO M.C.

BOTHA STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AT LESEDI SHOPPING CENTRE AND TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS

ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO GOLD SPOT TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R103 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND  TURN RIGHT INTO DIANA

ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 ALBERTON ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SONNERSTRAAL

STREET,INTO DUDUZA BLUE GUM VIEW TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT  HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRINGS MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312(1001OF1001OG00137832)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CARNIVAL

CITY  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO

INDUSTRIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH MAIN REEF ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO 1ST STREET,INTO SPRINGS

MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI

RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MAJOLA TAXI RANK(KWA THEMA) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1312A1(1001OF1000OL00137837)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN INTO

KGOTSO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK REEF

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO  VAN DYK

ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  NORTH BOUNDARY ROAD DROP OFF AND

LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BRAKPAN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN

SPRINGS ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KWA THEMA ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MAJOLA TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), MAIN REEF (Primrose) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1311(1001OF136FX700137842)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK  LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE  STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  BLACK

REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  WITS RIFLES DRIVE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  RUSSEL ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO RAND AIRPORT ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO POWER STREET DROP OFF AND

LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO REFINERY ROAD,TURN

LEFT INTO BARLOW STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NASMITH AVENUE DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JUPITER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LOWER GERMISTON ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD,TURN  LEFT INTO MAIN REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLEVELAND

ROAD DRO OFF  ADN LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JULES STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  GELDENHUIS

ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CYDONIA ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL

MAIN REEF ROAD TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO NATALSPSRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 4 KATLEHONG GARDENS (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A5(1001OF134ZYQ00137848)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT

7.1.1.2
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INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE STREET THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS;
HLAHATSI, PHAKE, TSOLO, AROUND KATLEHONG HIGH SCHOOL CIRCLE, DROP AND LOAD, HLONGWANE,
MOSELIKI,NDLANZI, MOKOENA. MONISI, RAMOKONOPI WEST, POLICE STATION DROP LOAD, DIKOLE,
SILUMAVIEW AND KATLEHONG GARDENS INTO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN THE SAME
ROUTE.

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ELANDSFONTEIN STATION TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1316(1001OF1000IP00137856)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
IO KGOTSO STREET, BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED THROUGH DINWIDDLE INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE INTO
RUSSEL ROAD INTO LAKE ROAD, PROCEED INTO JOUBERT STREET, TURN LEFT AT PRESIDENT STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO JOHAN RISSIK ROAD DROP AND LOAD, JOIN MAY DEE STREET, JOIN SHAMROCK TURN
RIGHT INTO PRETORIA ROAD JOIN KRAFT STREET AND TURN LEFRT INTO ELANDSFONTEIN TAXI RANK DROP
AND LOAD RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), EAST RAND STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1319(1001OF1001O100137858)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, JOIN KGOTSO
STREET, JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, PROCEED WITH BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD,
JOIN SAREL HATTING DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HIEDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BOKSBURG
ROAD, TURN RIGHT INRO BUTCH JANTJIES STREET DROP AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO LEON FERREIRA STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO EAST RAND TAXI RANK AND RETURN THE
SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A4(1001OF10009X00137862)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD
THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS THWALA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, RADEBE, MNGADI AND BUYAFUTHI
HOSTEL, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD, JOIN PALMRIDGE ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO PALMRIDGE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND
RETURN THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301(1001OF1001N300137880)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE
TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), MASAKHANE (Katlehong & Tokoza) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328(1001OF1352C100137887)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE ROAD DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING
SECTIONS; THWALA, NGEMA, GOBA, NCALA, MAVIMBELA, ZUMA, RADEBE, SALI AND MNGADI AND PROCEED
TO KWESINE TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.2

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ZONE 7 / SILUMA TEMP. ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A6(1001OF134ZRN00137889)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE
FOLLOWING SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, MOSELIKI, MOFOKENG, MOKOENA,
MONISE, RAMOKOPI EAST,RAMOKONOPI WEST, DIKOLE, MOLELEKI, AP KHUMALO, SILUMA, KATLEHONG
GARDENS,DROP AND LOAD INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1304A1(1000B31001N300138073)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
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RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS  STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN LEONDALE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD,TURN RIGHT IN TO BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA
ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO SHEFFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
GUTHRIE STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO DRUG STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO ELSBURG ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SIMON BEKKER STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO COLINWADE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE,TURN LEFT INTO
LINTON JONES ROAD DROP OFF AND L0AD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK,TURN LEFT  INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON
JONES,TURN RIGHT INTO COLLINWADE STREET,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO MOLELEKI EXTENSION
2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM*KAPTA)1303A1(1000B31001N300138079)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION
2(SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOTSO STREET,TURN
LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET AND VERNUS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO 
BIERMAN STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
LEONDALE ROAD  DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN OSBORN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO OLIVIER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO
ELSBURG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND
LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK,TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES, TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ELSBURG
AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

ZONKIZIZWE EXTENTION 2 (SUNRISE) TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1307(1000B31001N300138081)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE) KATLEHONG SOUTH LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER
OF VERNUS STREET AND MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN LEFT
INTO N3,OFF RAMP INTO M2 EAST,TURN LEFT INTO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO SHALAND STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO REFINERY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PARK STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION STREET
INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK   DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JACK STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2
WEST, PROCED STRAIGHT INTO N3 SOUTH AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 2
(SUNRISE)KATLEHONG SOUTH.

7.1.1.3

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1332(1000A21000AL00138085)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO
FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI
RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT
NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

Sunrise(Katlehong) (Sunrise(Katlehong)) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1313A1(1000B31001RW10138093)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXT.2 TEMPORARY ALLOCATED  TAXI 
RANK(SUNRISE) LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN KGOTSO STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MERCURY
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD CORNER MERCURY AND VERNUS STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
BRICKFIELD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST,OFF
RAMP INTO RISSIK STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER
STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO
ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3
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ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1336(1001OT1001N300138101)FROM ZONKEZIZWE EXTENSION 1,2,3 TAXI RANKS THROUGH

THE FOLLOWING STREETS:CHAT STREET, FIRST AVENUE STREET INTO M7(K146), TURN RIGHT INTO

MERCURY STREET. PROCEED STRAIGHT TO BRICKFIELD ROAD, LEONDALE ROAD, INTO MEYER STREET AND

TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK

DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Origin), Eastgate Mall Rank (Bradford Weg) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1315A1(1001US1000HQ00138104)FROM SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN

RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE

ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF RAMP INTO VAN BUREN

STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DE LINDEN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO SMITH ROAD DROP OFF  AND

LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO ANGUS STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO BRADFORD STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO

EAST GATE MALL SHOPPING TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD RETURN SAME ROUTE UNTIL N3,OFF RAMP

INTO LEONDALE ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ,TURN RIGHT INTO O.J. SILUMA STREET,TURN

RIGHT INTO O..A.D MAGAGULA CRESCENT,U-TURN AND PROCEED TO MAGAGULA,TURN LEFT INTO

BRICKFIELD STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO MOAGI STREET  INTO SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING MALL TAXI RANK DROP

OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.3

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), ELS PARK TEMP.

ALLOCATEDTAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309A1(13502710022U00138108)FROM SONTONGA

STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI  RANK  CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO

HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET WITH

DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS , PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BLACK REEF ROADTURN LEFT AT NEDERVEEN

ROAD DROP OFF AND PICK UP , PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD , DROP OFF AND PICK UP, TURN

LEFT INTO HIEDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO KING FISHER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK

PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN THE SAME ROUTETO NATAL SPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), LEONDALE (Spruitview) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A7(1001L51350ZG00138830)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD DROP LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING

SECTIONS; MOTSAMAI, MOPEDI, PHAKE, PHOKO, PHADIMA, TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD, TURN LEFT

INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO TSAKA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA STREET,

PROCEED STRAIGHT WITH MAGAGULA DROP OFF AND LOAD TO SPRUITVIEW GARDENS U-TURN AND TURN

LEFT INTO O.P.J. SILUMA DRIVE PROCEED AND JOIN MOAGI STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO LEONDALE

SHOPPING COMPLEX DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT NTO  BRICKFIELD ROAD, JOIN LEONDALE

ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  NOLUTANDO STREET, DROP AND LOAD, PROCEED TO

MARBLETON INTO A TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME

ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.3

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), NGUZA (Vosloorus) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A1(1001L51351CF00138831)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT

INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP

OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BARRY MARAIS ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO MOKGAKO

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO HATTINGH DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO M.C. BOTHA DRIVE DROP OFF  AND LOAD,TURN

LEFT INTO SAM SEKOATI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN LEFT INTO

SITHOHIMELA STREET DEROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NGUZA STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED

TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1327(1000AH1001K400138832)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN

BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT HEIDELBERG ROAD, TUN RIGHT INTO N3 NORTH FREEWAY, TURN RIGHT

INTO N12 FREEWAY, AND TURN LEFT INTO R24 FREEWAY. TURN LEFT INTO BARBARA ROAD, TURN RIGHT

INTO   BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO  PREATORIA ROAD PROCEED

THROUGH KEMPTON PARK ALONG PRETORIA ROAD M57, TURN LEFT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE SOUTH, TURN

RIGHT INTO SAM MOLELE DRIVE EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO BRIAN MAZIBUKO DRIVE EAST AND TURN RIGHT

INTO OAKMOOR STATION AND RETURN.

7.1.1.4

Zonkesizwe (Zonkesizwe) (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1332A1(1000A21000AL00138833)FROM ZONKIZIZWE EXTENSION 1, 2 AND 3 TAXI RANKS INTO

FIRST AVENUE, JOIN CHAT STREET, TURRN RIGHT INTO MERCURY STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS

STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO HOSPITAL STREET TO NATALSPRUIT TAXI

RANK DROP AND/ OR PROCEED WITH KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT

7.1.1.4
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NATALSPRUIT STATION WITH INTERMEDIATE PICK UPS AND DROP OFFS AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

Palmridge (Celtis Street & Palmridge Road) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1338(10009X1001RX10138836)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7 (EMABHODINI) AT CORNER
ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO M7(K146) TO JOIN N12 NORTH TO STEELDALE. JOIN OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD VIA MARKET
INTO M2 WEST. OFF INTO RISSIK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN RIGHT AT WEST STREET
INTO METRO MALL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
(JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN K.A.P.T.A. AND FARADAY TAXI ASSOCIATION). 
Operated by gata 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331(10009X1000AH00138837)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6/7
(EMABHODINI) AT CORNER ESONTWENI STREETAND NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN
CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7 ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MPHIKE
STREET DROP AND LOAD, VIA RAMOKONOPI WEST POLICE STATION THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS:
MONISE, MOKOENA, NDLANZI, HLONGWANE, TSOLO AND HLAHATSI DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN
KATLEHONG (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1331A1(1001P21001L500138838)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENTION 6 AT
CORNER UMQANDANE AND SONTONGA TAXI RANK TURN LEFT INTO UMQANDANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
UDENGE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMBULUZI STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SEFOKOBELEA STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO COMPRETUM DRIVE, TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO PALMRIDGE ROAD, JOIN MASAKHANE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VENUS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
KGOTSO STREET DROP/LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD
RETURN SAME ROUTE. 

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), HENNIE ALBERTS (Meyersdal) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1335(1001P21355GH00138839)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2,3,4,5,6,7,8. AND TAXI RANK
INTO UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET, UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COBRETOM STREET,
PALMRIDGE ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M7. JOIN KLIPRIVIER ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO DEVAAL STREET, JOIN MATHILDA STREET, PROCEED TO HENNIE ALBERTS STREET, CONTINUE TO
MEYERSDAL TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE .

7.1.1.4

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1334(1001P21001OQ00138840)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, AND 8 ANY
OTHER NEW DEVELOPMENTS INTO THE FOLLOWING STREETS: UMQANDANE STREET, NAMHLANJE STREET,
UMBULUZI STREET, CELTIS STREET, COMBRETUM STREET, PALMRIDGE ROAD, SONTONGA ROAD, TURN
LEFT INTO M7 JOIN OLD VEREENIGING ROAD INTO OLD HEIDELBURG ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD
WEST, PROCEED AND JOIN RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE BETWEEN G.A.T.A. AND KAPTA).

7.1.1.4

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), GERMISTON STATION
MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301A1(134ZRN1001N300138881)FROM SONTONGA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK CORNER M7 AND SONTONGA STREET,LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
SONTONGA SHOPPING MALL LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KATLEHONG  RECREATION CENTRE LOAD
ALONG THE ROUTE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO
GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4
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TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1337(1001P21001GD10138882)FROM PALMRIDGE EXTENSION 1,2,3,4,5,6,7, AND 8 TAXI RANKS
INTO MQANDANE STREET, JOIN NAMHLANJE STREET, JOIN CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA
ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO M7,TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO  N12 FREEWAY,
TURN LEF INTO  MEYERTON  OFF RAMP, DROP OFF,RETURN BACK TO N12  FREWAY,OFF RAMP INTO 
VOORTREKKER ROAD, INTO VEREENIGING MAIN TAXI RANK DROP OFF  AND LOAD AND  RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE.

(THE OPERATION IS A JOINT VENTURE WITH MEYERTON AFRICAN TAXI ASSOCIATION).

7.1.1.4

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), ALEXANDRA PAN AFRICA TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1330(1000AH1001NM10138883)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, INTO KGOTSO STREET,
JOIN MASAKHANE STREET, JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 FREEWAY, TURN LEFT INTO MOODERFONTEIN OFF RAMP, TURN RIGHT INTO WORDS ROAD DROP LOAD
NEAR EDENVALE HOSPITAL TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD INTO CANNING ROAD JOIN NINTH AVENUE, TURN
RIGHT INTO LOUIS BOTHA DRIVE DROP LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO SECOND AVENUE INTO PAN AFRICAN TAXI
RANK AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.
(JOINT VENTURE - ATA)

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1302(1000AH1001N300138893)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
JOUBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT
INTO JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN
LEFT INTO PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND
ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE
STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

DONDONALD TAXI RANK (Origin), Wadeville North (Osborn Road) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1308A1(1000HU1000B200139158)FROM GERMISTON JOURBET STREET TEMPORALY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD , TURN RIGHT INTO PARK ROAD , TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA ROAD AND
PROCEED TO ELSBURG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO BRUG STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO GERMISTON HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO  GRACELAND VILLAGE AND
WADEVILLE INDUSTRIAL SITE INT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK 

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), SUNWARD PARK PICK’ PAY TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1309(1001L510022U00139166)FROM NATALSPRUIT
HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO KGOTSO
STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
JOIN BLACK REEF ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO NEDERVEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VAN DYK ROAD,DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG
ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO KINGFISHER ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SUNWARD PARK PICK N’ PAY DROP OFF AND
LOAD AND RETRUN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

Natalspruit hospital (Kgotso Street) (Origin), Piet Retief (Piet Retief) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1324A1(1000AH8201I410139170)FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK INTO KGOTSO STREET JOIN
BLACK REEF ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DEKEMA ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SOUTH RAND FREEWAY N17 EAST PROCEED STRAIGHT TO LEANDRA, KINROSS, TRICHARD, BETHAL,
ERMELO, TURN RIGHT INTO R65 TO AMSTERDAM DROP AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO R33 TURN LEFT INTO
N2 TO PIET RETIEF DROP AND LOAD, AND RETURN SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), ROETS (Vosloorus) (Destination) -
GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A3(1001L51350X100139172)FROM NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT
INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA STREET,TURN LEFT INTO VLAKPLAAS ROAD DROP
OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS DRIVE DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO
MOKGAKWE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO  M.C BOTHA DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO ROETS DRIVE DROP OFF  AND
LOAD,TURN LEF TINTO NGUZA STREET  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND

7.1.1.5
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RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO KATHLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

MPHIKE STREET TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK

(Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1301.A4(1352C11001N300139601)FROM MPHIKE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI

RANK LOAD,TURN LEFT  INTO SONTONGA STREET LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET,DROP OFF

AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO WITS RIFLES DRIVE

DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RUSSEL ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT

INTO LAKE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOUBERT STREET

DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO MEYER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO PARK

STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO

PLANTATION ROAD DROP OFF INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.

RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO RAND

ROAD,TURN  LEFT INTO PARK ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO VICTORIA STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO GEORGE

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL

TAXI RANK.

ALTERNATIVE RETURN  ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT

INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO OOSTHUIZEN STREET OR LINTON JONES  STREET,PROCEED

STRAIGHT AND JOIN POWER STREET,TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE

TO NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

SONTONGA TEMPORARY TAXI RANK (KATLEHONG) CNR. M7 & SONTONGA STR. (Origin), JOHANNESBURG

METRO MALL TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1313(1002331001RW10147703)FROM SONTONGA MALL

TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SONTONGA ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VENUS STREET,PROCEED 

STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO MERCURY STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BRICKFIELD ROAD,PROCEED

STRAIGHT INTO LEONDALE ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO N3 NORTH,TURN LEFT INTO M2 WEST,TURN LEFT INTO

JOE  SLOVO DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO MOSELEY STREET DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET DROP

OFF,TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAUER STREET DROP OFF,TURN

LEFT INTO PIM STREET,INTO BREE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD .

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE TAXI RANK,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  PIM STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WEST

STREET,TURN LEFT INTO BREE STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO END ,TURN RIGHT INTO

ROCKEY STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO SIVE WRIGHT STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO M2 EAST ANDN

RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO SONTONGA MALL TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK IN KATLEHONG (Origin), Natalspruit Station (Natalspruit Station) (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1328A8(1001L51000AL00147788)KATLEHONG/ NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (LOCAL

OPERATIONS)  FROM NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT  INTO HOSPITAL STREET, TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET DROP AND LOAD THROUGH THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS; SKHOSANA, MAPHANGA,

CREDI,AND  NHLAPHO, TURN LEFT INTO TSHABALALA STREET THROUGH MANDELA SECTION TO A

TEMPORALY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK AT NATALSPRUIT STATION

7.1.1.5

KATLEHONG KAPTA TAXI RANK (Origin), KEMPTON PARK MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1326

     (1001OF1001N700147790)KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK      KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK      FROM

NATALSPRUIT TAXI RANK LOAD, TO KGOTSO STREET JOIN BLACKREEF ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG

ROAD AND RIGHT INTO N3 FREE WAY NORTH. TURN RIGHT INTO N12,TAKE R24 FREE WAY, TURN LEFT INTO

BARBARA, TURN RIGHT INTO BARBAZON ROAD JOIN ANDRE GREYVENSTEIN ROAD THROUGH SPARTAN

DROP, TURN LEFT INTO PRETORIA ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO KEMPTON PARK TAXI RANK  DROP AND LOAD

AND RETURN SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5

GERMISTON MAIN TAXI RANK (Origin), SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE (Destination) - GPEMM(KAPTA)1320

     (1001MM1001US00147797)FROM  GERMISTON PARK RANK LOAD, PROCEED TO JACK STREET, KAHAN

ROAD INTO M2, TURN LEFT INTO N3 SOUTH, TURN LEFT INTO LEONDALE ROAD TO PHUMULA DROP AND

LOAD AT A TEMPORALY ALLOCATED RANK AND COME BACK WITH SAME ROAD TO SPRUITVIEW JOIN

BRIECKFIELD ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO O.P.J.SILUMA STREET, RIGHT INTO O.A.D. MAGAGULA CRESENT,

U-TURNAND PROCEED WITH MAGAGULA, TURN LEFT INTO MOAGI STREET INTO SPRUITVIEW RETURN TO

SPRUITVIEW SHOPPING CENTRE TAXI RANK DROP AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO

GEMISTON PARK TAXI RANK .

7.1.1.6

NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK (Origin), GERMISTON STATION MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -

GPEMM(KAPTA)1302A(1002451001N300147804)

FROM  NATALSPRUIT HOSPITAL TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO HOSPITAL STREET,TURN LEFT INTO

KGOTSO STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MASAKHANE STREET DROP OFF AND

7.1.1.6
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LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BLACK REEF ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO JUNCTION HILL INTO DEKEMA ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO OSBORN ROAD, DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
WERBER ROAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT IN TO PRESIDENT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO
JACK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PARK ROAD  DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RAILWAY STREET,TURN LEFT INTO GERMISTON STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: FROM THE TAXI RANK TURN RIGHT INTO PLANTATION ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO LINTON JONES,TURN LEFT INTO WERBER STREET AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO KATLEHONG HOSPITAL TAXI RANK.

1) AOGPGP0120744
9

2) PM MKHOMAZI 7306060879081 3) 4792 OUPA STREET, PHOMOLONG, TEMBISA, 1632
Tembisa Pretoria Taxi Association

4) LGPGP019521 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CORNER RAILWAY STREET SCHEIDEING STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMTEPTA2701(1001K41001FJ10051647)FROM
OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK LOAD INTO NKANYAMBA STREET JOIN MBIZA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO REV.
RTJ NAMANE AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH VIEW ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD
(N18) PROCEED STRAIGHT AND DROP OFF AND LOAD AT PINEDENE AND IREN JOIN BOTHA AVENUE ALONG
BOTHA AVENUE ROUTE DROP OFF UNTIL FOUNTAIN ENTRANCE INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE TURN LEFT
INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO SCHEIDEING STREET TURN RIGHT INTO PAUL KRUGER
DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET DROP
OFF TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO COWEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT
INTO BOOM STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN LEFT INTO BEREA STREET TURN
LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HOLDING BAY BETWEEN WALKER STREET AND VAN
DER WALT STREET TURN LEFT INTO WALKER STREET INTO SCHEIDEING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN ROUTE: -TURN LEFT INTO TULLEKEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE UNTIL FOUNTAIN ENTRANCE INTO BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
JOIN N18  UNTIL OLIFANTSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH VIEW AND TURN LEFT
INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE
TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND BACK INTO REV.RTJ NAMANE TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF  TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET DROP OFF UNTIL OAKMOOR STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.1.

OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CORNER RAILWAY STREET SCHEIDEING STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMTEPTA2701A1(1001K41001FJ10051648)FROM
OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK LOAD INTO NKANYAMBA STREET JOIN MBIZA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO REV.
RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD EXTENSION TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO NELMAPUIS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO R21,PROCEED
STRAIGHT  INTO NELSON MANDELA JOIN VAN DER WALT STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO BLOED
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO COWEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET DROP
OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET TURN RIGHT INTO READ STREET INTO HOLDING BAY BETWEEN
WALKER STREET AND VAN DER WALT STREET TURN LEFT INTO WALKER STREET INTO SCHEIDEING
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK  DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

RETURN  ROUTE-  TURN LEFT INTO TULLEKEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE UNTIL FOUNTAIN ENTRANCE INTO BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
JOIN N18  UNTIL OLIFANDSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH VIEW AND TURN LEFT
INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE
(TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK) DROP OFF AND BACK INTO REV.RTJ NAMANE TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF  TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET DROP OFF UNTIL OAKMOOR STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.2.

OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), CENTURION SOUTH LAKE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTEPTA2702(1001K41001KT10051649)FROM OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK LOAD INTO NKANYAMBA
STREET JOIN MBIZA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE AND JOIN INDUSTRY ROAD TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH VIEW ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MAIN ROAD (M18) DROP OFF AND TURN LEFT INTO NELMAPIUS
TURN RIGHT INTO JOHN VOSTER DRIVE DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO HEUWEL STREET DROP
OFF, TURN LEFT INTO SUID STREET,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CENTURION SOUTH LAKE TAXI RANK DROP
OFF TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK VERWOED DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO GEAN STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT
INTO CANTONMENT STREET DROP OFF RETURN THE SAME ROUTE TO CENTURION SOUTH LAKE TAXI RANK

7.1.1.3.
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LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK.

OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CORNER RAILWAY STREET SCHEIDEING STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMTEPTA2703(1001K41001FJ10051650)FROM
OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK LOAD INTO NKANYAMBA STREET JOIN MBIZA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO REV.
RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW ROAD EXTENSION TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA
ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R562 TURN LEFT INTO R21 INTO M7, TURN LEFT INTO ELANDSPOORT STREET DROP
OFF,TURN LEFT INTO WILLOWS STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO VAN DER WALT DROP OFF TURN LEFT
INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO COWEY STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM
STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET TURN RIGHT INTO READ STREET INTO HOLDING
BAY BETWEEN WALKER STREET AND VAN DER WALT STREET TURN LEFT INTO WALKER STREET INTO
SCHEIDEING TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD.
RETURN  ROUTE-: TURN LEFT INTO TULLEKEN STREET TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN RIGHT
INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE UNTIL FOUNTAIN ENTRANCE INTO BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
JOIN N18  UNTIL OLIFANDSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH VIEW AND TURN LEFT
INTO INDUSTRY ROAD DROP OFF INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE
TEMBISA HOSPITAL TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND BACK INTO REV.RTJ NAMANE TURN LEFT INTO BRIAN
MAZIBUKO DRIVE DROP OFF  TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI STREET DROP OFF UNTIL OAKMOOR STATION TAXI
RANK.

7.1.1.4.

OAKMORE STATION TAXI RANK (Origin), MAMELODI DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTEPTA2704(1001K41001KB10051651)FROM OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK LOAD INTO NKANYAMBA
STREET JOIN MBIZA STREET TURN RIGHT INTO REV. RTJ NAMANE DRIVE TURN RIGHT INTO TEMBISA NEW
ROAD EXTENSION TURN LEFT INTO OLD PRETORIA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R562 TURN LEFT INTO R21 TURN
LEFT INTO N1 OFF RAMP INTO STORMVOEL ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO STORMVOEL ROAD DROP OFF
INTO TSAMAYA ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO MAMELODI/DENNEBOOM TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.5.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CORNER ANDRIES STREET AND
PROES STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTEPTA2706(1000IQ1001FJ10051658)FROM PRETORIA CORNER ANDRIES STREET AND PROES STREET
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO NELSON MANDELA DRIVE UNTIL FOUNTAIN
ENTRANCE,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOTHA AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
M18,(MAIN ROAD)DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO IRENE DROP OFF AND LOAD PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  PINEDENE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN, TURN RIGHT
INTO PORCELAIN STREET DROP OFFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO M18 DROP OFF AT OLIFANTSFONTEIN
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO OLIFANTSFONTEIN ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO
INDUSTRY ROAD,DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO NUT AVENUE DROP OFF,TURN RIGHT INTO SPANNER ROAD,
DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LEFT INTO BAK STEEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN LET INTO AXEL DRIVE
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO SPANNER ROAD,TURTN LEFT INTO NUT
STREET,TURN RIGHT INTO RTJ NAMANI DRIVE,TURN RIGHT INTO FLINT MAZIBUKO DRIVE(TEMBISA HOSPITAL
TAXI RANK) DROP OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK TO RTJ NAMANI DRIVE,DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO NYARHI
STREET DROP OFF,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO OAKMOOR STATION TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PRETORIA CORNER ANDRIES STREET AND PROES STREET TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK

7.1.1.6.

OLIFANTSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), PRETORIA CORNER RAILWAY STREET
SCHEIDEING STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMTEPTA2705(1000JM1001FJ10051660)FROM OLIFANTSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO CORNER OLIFANSFONTEIN ROAD AND M18(MAIN ROAD) LOAD,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PINEDENE  AND IRENE  DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOTHA
AVENUE,ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD UNTIL FOUNTAIN ENTRANCE INTO NELSON MANDELA
DRIVE,TURN LEFT INTO RAILWAY STREET DROP OFF,TURN LEFT INTO  SCHEIDEING STREET,TURN RIGHT
INTO PAUL KRUGER DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO SCHOEMAN STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER
WALT STREET DROP OFF TURN LEFT INTO BLOED STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO COWEY STREET
DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO BOOM STREET DROP OFF TURN RIGHT INTO ANDRIES STREET TURN LEFT INTO
BEREA STREET TURN LEFT INTO VAN DER WALT STREET TURN RIGHT INTO HOLDING BAY BETWEEN
WALKER STREET AND VAN DER WALT STREET,TURN LEFT INTO WALKER STREET INTO SCHEIDEING
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE TO
OLIFANTSFONTEIN TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

1) AOGPGP0120747
6

2) DT MOTAUNG 7004245414086 3) 7500 MAHANO STREET, THOKOZA, ALBERTON,
1426 Greater Alberton Taxi Association

4) LGPGP0169281 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)
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1) 2) DT MOTAUNG 7004245414086 3)

4) LGPGP0169281 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: EKU - Tran 09 (17 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON PADSTOW TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701(1001LN1000AR00051967)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMULO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW STREET,PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO PADSTOW  TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN  BACK SAME ROUTE OR JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND
TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF
AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND
LOAD.AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.1.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A1(1001LN1000AS00051968)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINSTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED
STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT
INTO DU PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD,AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A2(1000AG1000AS00051969)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR TURN LEFT INTO
PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING  ROAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT  AND TURN RIGHT
INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND
TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE
TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO
RADIO ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT   INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD
DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND
TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND
LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL
ADMINSTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD. 

7.1.1.3.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), J.G. STRYDOM STREET & POTGIETER STREET
(MAYBERRY PARK) (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0716(1001LN1205BZ00051989)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN POTGIETER
ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO BENTONITE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
FLAMINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET
DROP OFF AND, LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G. STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK
SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.4.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719(10009X1001NX10051991)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INT0 R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT  INTO BOYSENS ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD,TURN RIGHT INTO SAUER STREET
DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE:FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET  TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREET, TURN

7.1.1.5.
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LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACKI SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ORANGE FARM TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0712(1001LN1001BP10051984)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO R550 VEREENIGING ROAD TURN RIGHT INTO R553
VANDERBIJL  ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO LINK ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO ORANGE FARM
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED
TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.6.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), KRITZINGER STREET(VERWOERD PARK) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0713(1001LN1000AS00051986)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEE3D STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTOI
VOORTREKEER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, TURN RIGHT INTO PADSTOW DROP
OFF ALONG THE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO 2ND AVENUE STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
KRITZINGER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.7.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK(ALBERTON) (Destination)
- GPEMMGATA0714(10009X1000AR00051987)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN RIGHT INTO CELTIS ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LANE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, TURN LEFT
INTO K46, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER, TURN LEFT INTO VEREENIGING ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN
LEFT INTO PENZANCE  STREET, TURN  RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO REDRUTH STREET,
DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED  STRAIGHT INTO 7TH AVENUE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET DROP OF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS LANE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RADIO R0AD, PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO VAN RIEBEECK TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK  SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.8.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), CORNER GARFIELD,POTGIETER STREET &
SWARTKOPPIES/ALRODE SNACK BAR TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(ALROD -
GPEMMGATA0715(1001LN1000AE00051988)FROM THOKOZA  TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
TURN LEFT  INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH  STREERT, TURN LEFT INTO
POT GIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO CHRIS STREET OR ARNOLD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO POTGIEER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.9.

PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), JOHANNESBURG CORNER JOUBERT STREET &
BREE STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0719A1(10009X1001NX10051992)FROM PALMRIDGE TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT  INTO CELTIS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO TEEBOS LYN, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
PIETERSON ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABRAHAM STREET, INTO ADEN PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, RETURN BACK
TO ABRAHAM STREET AND JOIN PIETERSON STREET, TURN LEFT INOT K146, PROCED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO R556, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOYSENS STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
SAUER STREET DROP OFF, TURN  RIGHT INTO BREE STREET DROP OFF AND L0AD, 

RETURN ROUTE: FROM BREE AND JOUBERT STREET TAXI RANK, TURN RIGHT INTO JEPPE STREE, TURN
LEFT INTO SIMMONDS STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOYSENS STREET, TURN LEFT INTO R556,
TURN RIGHT INTO K146, TURN RIGHT INTO K91, AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO PALMRIDGE
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), JOHANNESBURG NOORD STREET TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0722(1001OX1001ND10051993)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN
RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R556, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND JOIN J.G.STRYDOM STREET, TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO
MICHELLE STREET, TURN LEFT AND JOIN R59, TURN RIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO

7.1.1.1
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END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VON WILLIEGH DROP OFF,
TURN LEFT INTO JEPPE STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO KRUIS STREET DROP OFF, TURN RIGHT INTO
BREE STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO PLEIN STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOORD TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN ROUTE: FROM NOORD RANK TURN RIGHT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO ROCKEY STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO SIVEWRIGHT STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN M2, P0ROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN
HEIDELBURG ROAD BACK TO PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK. 

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723(1001P01001P700051994)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO SWAARTKOPPIES
ROAD, TURN  LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET
DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN BACK TO VERMOOTEN STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO PRINCE ALBERT
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OF AND LOAD,
TURN LEFT INTO HENNIE ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO
ANDRIES STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN
BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK. 

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), BRAKENHURST TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK
(Destination) - GPEMMGATA0723A1(1001P01001P700051995)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI
RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146
TURN LEFT INTO R556, TURN RIGHT INTO J.G.STRYDOM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
HENNIE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RAE FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN PRINCE ALBERT DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VERMOOTEN
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO ABEL MOLLER STREET  DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DELPHINIUM STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO DE VAAL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO RAE
FRANKEL STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD  AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), DIMAPAINT TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMM(GATA)0717(1001P01001P600119764)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO DAN JACOBS
STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO COMBRINK STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO GARFIELD STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD
AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUCTION TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0702(1001LN1001I310051972)FROM
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT
INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVEIR ROAD DROP OFF
NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R59 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND OFF
RAMP INTO VOORTREKKER STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT UNION STREET DROP OFF, TURN LEFT INTO
BEACONSFIELD STREET DROP OFF, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO VEREENIGING TAXIDO JUNCTION TAXI RANK
DROP OFF AND LOAD. 
RETURN  ROUTE: PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SENATOR MARKS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER
STREET ON RAMP INTO R59 RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE AND DROP OFF ALONG THE ROUTE THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES. 

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RESIDENSIA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK(SHELL GARAGE) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0703(1001LN1001JK10051973)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED AND
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND TURN RIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF NEXT TO NAMPAK INDUSTRIAL AREA, PROCEED
STRAIGHT ON KLIPRIVIER ROAD, PROCEED AND JOIN M61 PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SPRINGBOK ROAD
TURN RIGHT INTO R551 (DE DEUR) DROP OFF PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R82 JOHANNESBURG ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO R551 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO SEBE STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO RESIDENSIA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (SHELL GARAGE) DROP OFF AND LOAD, RETURN

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK (Origin), ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0704(1001LN1000A200051974)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND
JOIN BOSWORTH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO OLD VEREENIGING

7.1.1.1
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ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT
INTO ZONKIZIZWE TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), VOSLOORUS TRANSFER TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0705(1000AS1001OA00051975)FROM ALBERTON TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO PADSTOW
STREET, TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RING ROAD EAST, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO HEIDELBERG ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO N3, OFF RAMP TO LEONDALE ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO
MOAGI ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO THEKWANE STREET, TURN LEFT INTO
RED SQUARE STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO NOMBHELA STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO GOLD SPOT TAXI
RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SAM SEKOATI AVENUE, TURN; LEFT INTO
SITHOHIMELA STREET, TURN LEFT INTO UMKHOMISO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO MAHOODISA STREET, TURN
RIGHT INTO MNGANU ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO MBANDE STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHOZA ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROBOTS, PROCEED STRAIGHT TO JOIN M.C. BOTHA DRIVE, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO
BARRY MARAIS ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO M3, TURN LEFT INTO R554,TURN LEFT INTO M61 SOUTH
VEREENIGING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO TO DAN JACOBS STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET,
TURN RIGHT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT IN TO SWARTKPOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
INTO VOORTTREKKER STREET, TURN INTO RING ROAD  WEST, KRITZINGER ROAD TURN TO BLOUTULP
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO JACOBA STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO PRINSLOO STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER
UYS, TURN RIGHT INTO HENDRICK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO SEVENTH AVENUE, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO  REDRUTH  ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO CLINTON ROAD ,TURN LEFT INTO HELSTON ROAD, BACK
TO VOORTREKKER STREET.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A3(1001LN1000AS00051970)FROM THOKOZA
TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRATION OFFICES LOAD, PROCEED
STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET TURN LEFT INTO  POTGIETER STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN
RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED AND JOIN
VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN HEILSTON STREET, AND TURN
RIGHT INTO RING ROAD WEST ROAD,TURN RIGHT INTO CLINTON ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO RED RUTH STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN SEVENTH AVENUE TURN
RIGHT INTO HENDRIK POTGIETER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO PIETER UYS AVENUE,TURN LEFT INTO RADIO
ROAD ANDTURN RIGHT INTO FIRST AVENUE AND TURN RIGHT  INTO ALBERTON STATION ROAD DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN TO ALBERTON NORTH TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME
ROUTE TO  THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES
DROP OFF AND LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT
INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND
RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION
OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.1

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
ALBERTON DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0701A4(1001LN1000AS00051971)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMNINISTRATION OFFICES
LOAD,PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO BOSWORTH STREET OR
TURN LEFT INTO PORTGIETER STREET  PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO OLD VEREENIGING 
ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD ALONG THE ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD  PROCEED STRAIGHT 
AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO DU
PLESSIS STREET DROP OFF AND PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN RIGHT INTO DU PLESSIS TAXI RANK DROP
OFF AND LOAD,RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE UNTIL VOORTREKKER ROAD PROCEED AND JOIN
SWARTKOPPIES ROAD,TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER ROAD AND TURN RIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET DROP
OFF AND LOAD AND TURN LEFT INTO NKAKHI STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO YENDE
STREET  DROP  OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT
TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES DROP OFF AND LOAD.

7.1.1.2

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
RANDHART(CORNER JACQUELINE STREET AND FORE STREET) PENZACE STREET (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0706(1001LN1354CD00051976)FROM THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO
COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED AND JOIN
BOSWORTH STREET, TURN LEFT INTO POTGIETER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO SWARTKOPPPIES ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO JACQUELINE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND
TURN RIGHT INTO GENERAL ALBERT STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD ALONG THE ROUTE, TURN RIGHT INTO
FORE STREET DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY
ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO CONCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES.

7.1.1.2

ALBERTON TAXI RANK (Origin), Jane Furse Taxi rank(Ngwaritsi) (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0707(1000AS5000ZM10051977)FROM ALBERTON ROYAL YORK TAXI RANK LOAD TURN LEFT INTO
RING ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET, TURN LEFT INTO N12 WITBANK  FREEWAY OFF

7.1.1.2
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RAMP INTO R21 PASS JOHANNESBURG INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, OFF RAMP INTO R21, OFF RAMP AND
TURN RIGHT INTO R25, PASS BAPSFONTEIN DROP OFF AND LOAD, WELBEKEND DROP OFF AND LOAD, 
BRONKHORSPRUIT DROP OFF AND LOAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO  VERENA DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO DINELTON DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO VAN RIEBEECK STREET, AT
GROBLESDAL DROP OFF AND LOAD, JOIN STOFBURG ROAD TURN LEFT INTO MOTETEMA ROAD ALONG THE
ROUTE DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT TAFELKOP DROP OFF AND LOAD, LUKAU DROP OFF AND LOAD, AT
MONSTERLOS DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO VLEISBOOM ROAD ALONG THE ROUTE DROP OFF AND
LOAD, AT NEBO DROP OFF AND LOAD, GLENCOWIE DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT INTO JANEFURSE
TAXI RANK DROP OFF AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK THE SAME ROUTE TO ALBERTON  ROYAL YORK TAXI
RANK.

THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINSTRARTION OFFICES (Origin),
BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) - GPEMMGATA0708(1001LN1001GE10051979)FROM
THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK NEXT TO COUNCIL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES LOAD TURN
LEFT INTO KHUMALO STREET PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN BOSWORTH STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO
POTGIETER STREET LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO SWARTKOPPIES ROAD, PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO R59,
PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO N12, PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO KLIPRIVIER ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD, JOIN XAVIER STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO RIFLE RANGE ROAD(ROBERT SAM ) DROP OFF AND LOAD,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO MANSONCO DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN  LEFT AND RIGHT INTO SABAX ROADT
TURN RIGHT DROP OFF AND LOAD TURN LEFT INTO AERODROME ROAD DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN RIGHT
INTO SOUTH GATE MALL DROP OFF AND LOAD, TURN LEFT INTO POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD DROP OFF AND
LOAD,PROCEED INTO BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TAXI RANK

7.1.1.2

PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK(THOKOZA) (Origin), FARADAY TAXI RANK (Destination) -
GPEMMGATA0711(10009Z1001JV00051982)FROM PHOLA PARK TAXI RANK LOAD, TURN RIGHT INO YENDE3
STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO K146, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN R59, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND JOIN N3/N12,
PROCEED STRAIGHT INTO SOUTH RAND ROAD, TURN LEFT INTO HEIDELBURG ROAD, PROCEED STRAIGHT
AND JOIN JOE SLOVO DRIVE, TURN LEFT INTO END STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WEMMER JUBILLE STREET,
TURN LEFT INTO ELOFF STREET, PROCEED STRAIGHT AND TURN LEFT INTO FARADAY TAXI RANK DROP OFF
AND LOAD AND RETURN BACK SAME ROUTE TO THOKOZA TEMPORARY ALLOCATED TAXI RANK.

7.1.1.2

112



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3493

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0120300
1

2) RAMPUPI FRANCIS SENYANE
6612145390080

3) 5701 MOHALE STREET, RATANDA EXT 7,
HEILDELBERG, 1441

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 18 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Ratanda (Heidelberg - GP) (Origin), Ratanda (Heidelberg - GP) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUSENYANE(1205PK1205PK00234836)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: REAHOLA DAY CARE CENTRE.
Origin: RATANDA.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:6H00 TO 8H00
Return times:14H00 TO16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.1.1.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

1
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1) AOGPGP0120401
1

2) KEDIBONE NESTA MALULEKE
8809241349089

3) 9490/18 SIKHULU KOTHO, PIMVILLE, SOWETO,
1809

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTSA01(1205H91205KW10226486)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.

7.1.1.1.

2
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6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

7.1.1.2.

3



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3497

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120407
1

2) GHAALIEB JAPPIE 7207315253082 3) 226 KESSEL STREET, FAIRLAND, JHB, 2107 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTSA01(1205H91205KW10226486)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.

7.1.1.1.

4
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3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

7.1.1.2.
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2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120407
4

2) NAEEM ISMAIL SAYANVALA
8406165176083

3) 159 CUMBERLAND, CUMBERLAND ROAD,
KENSINGTON, 2094 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTSA01(1205H91205KW10226486)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:

7.1.1.1.
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Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:

7.1.1.2.
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Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120441
4

2) NKORWANE AUBREY MATLAMELA
8802215688087

3) UNIT 146 TULIF GARDENS, SHAMROCK AVENUE
VORNA VALLEY, MIDRAND, 1686 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER RISSIK & COMMISSIONER STREET (JHB - CBD) in
JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.

7.1.1.1.
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5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETRC1(135ZKG135ZKG00210539)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER RISSIK & COMMISSIONER STREET (JHB - CBD) in
JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120447
1

2) ZAMANTUNGWA KHUMALO
9001110305082

3) 92 nilliam road, norwood, jhb, 1800 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

7.1.1.1.
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Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120453
2

2) TSHEPO MOKGOSINYANE
8310255643087

3) 430 KOLISANG STREET, MOLAPO, SOWETO, 1868 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Molapo (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), Brixton (Northcliff) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUMOKGOSINYANET(12058G1205FR00237447)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: PIET VAN VUUREN BRIXTON.
Origin: MOLAPO SOWETO.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:6H000 TO 8H00
Return times:14H00 TO 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 

7.1.1.1.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0120454
2

2) TINYIKO MOSES BALOYI
7012255454082

3) 8694 EBEN CULYER STREET, DIEPKLOOF ZONE 3,
ORLANDO, 1862 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.

7.1.1.1.

12



	3506	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120462
9

2) NAPE SANDY KEKANA 90062957540873) 5141 MBONAM STREET, VOOSLOORUS,
BOKSBURG, 1459 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETJS01(1360SY1360SY00211007)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.

7.1.1.1.
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4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120464
8

2) MOTLALEPULE PRISCILLA MAKGOBE
6301260689084

3) 61 KOLBE STREET, JERICHO COMPLEX,
WITPOORTJIE, 1724 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Witpoortjie (Roodepoort) (Origin), Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUMAKGOBE(1200YB1205VT00237453)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination:HORIZON VIEW PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: WITPOORTJIE.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:6H00 TO 8H00
Return times:14H00 TO 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 

7.1.1.1.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

7.1.1.2.
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Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120465

0

2) HAPPY IMELDA DHLAMINI

6508290297080

3) 344 ITALENI AVENUE, LINDHAVEN EXT 2,

ROODEPOORT, 1724 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 

CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Origin), Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Destination) -

GPBRCEDUDHLAMINIHI(1205VT1205VT00237450)The conveyance of Education service:

National Route code:

Board route code:

Destination: HORIZON VIEW PRIMARY SCHOOL.

Origin: ROODEPOORT.

Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and

7.1.1.2.
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supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:6H00 TO 8H00
Return times:14H00 TO 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 

1) AOGPGP0120465
9

2) MATTHEUS WILHELM SAAYMAN
7112305055085

3) P o box  142, Honeydew, Randburg, 2188 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:

7.1.1.1.
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Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120466
0

2) MATTHEUS WILHELM SAAYMAN
7112305055085

3) P o box  142, Honeydew, Randburg, 2188 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

7.1.1.1.
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They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120466
1

2) ZAMANI OSCAR NCUBE 79093058940863) 637 SOUTH DAKOTA CR, COSMOCITY, RANDBURG,
2188

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

7.1.1.1.
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the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120466
3

2) ZAMANI OSCAR NCUBE 79093058940863) 637 SOUTH DAKOTA CR, COSMOCITY, RANDBURG,
2188

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 6 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

19



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3513

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.1.1.
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NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120470
2

2) MORETELE DENNIS MOLOKOANE
7307035450081

3) 79 MODUBA STREET, TLADI, SOWETO, 1868 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:

7.1.1.1.
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(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120473
1

2)  LESRO COACHES (PTY) LTD
2015/215640/07

3) P.O. BOX 172, ORLANDO EAST, SOWETO, 1804 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 63 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120473
3

2)  LESRO COACHES (PTY) LTD
2015/215640/07

3) P.O. BOX 172, ORLANDO EAST, SOWETO, 1804 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 62 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 7.1.1.1.
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CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120473

5

2)  LESRO COACHES (PTY) LTD

2015/215640/07

3) P.O. BOX 172, ORLANDO EAST, SOWETO, 1804 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 73 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 

CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7.1.1.1.
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8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120475
7

2) MATUMANE MARIA BOLOANG
7106170518086

3) 14254 KGAKETLA STREET, SEBOKENG ZONE 11,
SEBOKENG, 1982 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Sebokeng (Vereeniging Rural) (Origin), Ennerdale (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUBOLOANGMM(1205S81205TL10237788)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: POISEIDON ROAD PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: SEBOKENG ZONE 2.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00AM AND 07H20AM
Return times:14H30PM AND 15H00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.

7.1.1.2.
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5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120478
1

2) MANDLENKOSI THAMSANQA DUBE
7303225918086

3) 706 CONSTANTIA  BUILDING, KING GEDRGE AND
KOCK, JOURBERT PARK, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

7.1.1.1.
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prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120479
9

2) NHLANHLA MASHIMBYI 91070753430813) 1161 SOUTH AFRICA, BOULAVARD TSUTSUMANI,
ALEXANDRA, 2090 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before

7.1.1.1.
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the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120480
5

2) EVELYN STELLA STREVENS
6309120071088

3) 335 PANDA AVENUE, LINDHAVEN, JHB, 1724 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 10 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Lindhaven (Roodepoort) (Origin), Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUSTREVENS(1205VL1205VT00237454)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination:HORIZON VIEW.
Origin: LINHAVEN
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:6H00 TO 8H00
Return times:14H00 TO 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
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1) AOGPGP0120492
8

2) SOLLY NTSIBANDE 7001145454089 3) Cnr Tin and  Swart Street, Bromhof, Johannesburg,
2188

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
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(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTSA01(1205H91205KW10226486)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
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(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120493
7

2) THUSO MANDLA MOLEFE
8301265980080

3) 22 1ST STREET, KILLARNEY COURT, JHB, 2193 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
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Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120497
9

2) DAVID MOLOKO CHEWE
6604045808089

3) 92 claim street, no3 sunburry court, hillbrow, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
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NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120498
0

2) DAVID MOLOKO CHEWE
6604045808089

3) 92 claim street, no3 sunburry court, hillbrow, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
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(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120501
2

2) STEPHEN BALOYI 7810105969088 3) 1639 TSHIAWELO, NEPHANE STREET, SOWETO,
1818

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
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Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120501
8

2) SITHEMBILE NGUBANE 78110609731803) 9A WINDMAN STREET, REGENTS PARK EXT 3, JHB,
2197

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
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1) 2) SITHEMBILE NGUBANE 78110609731803)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7.1.1.1.
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7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120505
6

2) ADAM MSAVEN NGWENYA
8602026198080

3) 40 HEINE ROAD, LOMBARDY EAST,
JOHANNESBURG, 2090 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.

7.1.1.1.

36



	3530	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120506
0

2) DENA RACHBUCH 7706070046086 3) 48 Burn Street, Waverley, Johannesburg, 2090 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:

7.1.1.1.
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Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTSA01(1205H91205KW10226486)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:

7.1.1.2.
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Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120506
2

2) TINY RUTH MOREKU 8110080316085 3) 6274 MOUNT FUJI PLACE, LANASIA SOUTH EXT 4,
JHB, 1829 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 

7.1.1.1.
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the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120506
4

2) TINY RUTH MOREKU 8110080316085 3) 6274 MOUNT FUJI PLACE, LANASIA SOUTH EXT 4,
JHB, 1829 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 8 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

7.1.1.1.
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2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
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Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTSA01(1205H91205KW10226486)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 7th and 3rd AVENUE IN PARKTOWN NORTH(JHB METRO)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120507
3

2) THANDO TETTEY 8309056615187 3) 53 SIBAYA SANDS, THE STRAIGHT, PINESLOPE,
4609

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:

7.1.1.1.
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Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETJS01(1360SY1360SY00211007)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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1) AOGPGP0120509
9

2) SIPHIWE NJABULO MAVUSO
9110205135088

3) 7860 LUVHU STREEET, ZONE 2 DIEPKLOOF,
SOWETO, 1862 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETJS01(1360SY1360SY00211007)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and

7.1.1.1.
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(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120512
9

2) MUSA THEOBOLD KHESWA
5611075235084

3) 402 MOSHOESHOE SECTION, KATLEHONG,
KATLEHONG, 1431 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CNR COMMISSIONER AND HARRISON STREET IN JHB
METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETHC2(1360LT135KEB00204476)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CNR COMMISSIONER AND HARRISON STREET IN JHB
METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
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Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120518
9

2) WILFRED LUFUNO MBUVHA
6706225573084

3) 4 PINEVALLEY LANE, PETER ROAD, RUIMSIG, 1732 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.

7.1.1.1.
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National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120519
5

2) THULANI INVESTMENT CC
2000/049352/23

3) PO BOX 172, ORLANDO EAST, SOWETO, 1804 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.

7.1.1.1.
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6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120519

6

2) THULANI INVESTMENT CC

2000/049352/23

3) PO BOX 172, ORLANDO EAST, SOWETO, 1804 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 

CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120519

8

2) THULANI INVESTMENT CC

2000/049352/23

3) PO BOX 172, ORLANDO EAST, SOWETO, 1804 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 

CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

7.1.1.1.
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destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120520

0

2) THULANI INVESTMENT CC

2000/049352/23

3) PO BOX 172, ORLANDO EAST, SOWETO, 1804 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 

CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.
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1) AOGPGP0120520

2

2) THULANI INVESTMENT CC

2000/049352/23

3) PO BOX 172, ORLANDO EAST, SOWETO, 1804 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 60 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 

CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120520

4

2) THULANI INVESTMENT CC

2000/049352/23

3) PO BOX 172, ORLANDO EAST, SOWETO, 1804 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 60 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 

CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

7.1.1.1.
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Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120526
4

2)  NANCY AND KEVIN TOURS (PTY) LTD
2013/235759/07

3) UNIT 341 GREENSTONE GATE, HEREFORD ROAD,
GREENSTONE, 1069 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST2(GPGPBRCTOURIS0204268)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

7.1.1.1.
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the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120527
9

2) PHUMULANI SYDNEY THANGO
7805265327085

3) 9 SPRUITE STREET, GERMISTON, GERMISTON,
1401

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb269 (05 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETJS01(1360SY1360SY00211007)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.

7.1.1.1.
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National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0120218
8

2) BONGANI LESTER BALOYI
7901056152087

3) 3432 YELLOW BILLED KITE, PROTEA GLEN EXT 2,
SOWETO, 1819

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 72 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -
GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -
GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

7.1.1.2.
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namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.3.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.4.
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Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.5.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.6.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

7.1.1.7.
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DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.8.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

7.1.1.9.
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destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Bus-type-service7.1.2.)

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination),
Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - GPBALOYBUS001(1205AJ2206LS10235306)ROUTE FROM
JOHANNESBURG TO DURBAN
Our 1ST   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city centre.  from pickup to   use (M1,M2 and  join
N3) to 2nd pickup point in Harrismith shell garage mcheckie street and marray street.  Continue with (N3) to our 3rd 
pickup point in Pietermaritzburg in (...................) .  Continue with( N3,R102 to M4,R102)  to our 4th  pickup point  Durban
station city centre and our 5th  final stop  beach front. 

Fares  from  Pretoria to Durban
Kids..........................................Adults
R230.00                                         R450.00
Pietermaritzburg
R200.00                                         R390.00

7.1.2.1.

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination),
Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - GPBALOYBUS001(1205AJ2206LS10235306)ROUTE FROM
JOHANNESBURG TO DURBAN
Our 1ST   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city centre.  from pickup to   use (M1,M2 and  join
N3) to 2nd pickup point in Harrismith shell garage mcheckie street and marray street.  Continue with (N3) to our 3rd 
pickup point in Pietermaritzburg in (...................) .  Continue with( N3,R102 to M4,R102)  to our 4th  pickup point  Durban
station city centre and our 5th  final stop  beach front. 

Fares  from  Pretoria to Durban
Kids..........................................Adults
R230.00                                         R450.00
Pietermaritzburg
R200.00                                         R390.00

7.1.2.2.

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination),
Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - GPBALOYBUS001(1205AJ2206LS10235306)ROUTE FROM
JOHANNESBURG TO DURBAN
Our 1ST   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city centre.  from pickup to   use (M1,M2 and  join
N3) to 2nd pickup point in Harrismith shell garage mcheckie street and marray street.  Continue with (N3) to our 3rd 
pickup point in Pietermaritzburg in (...................) .  Continue with( N3,R102 to M4,R102)  to our 4th  pickup point  Durban
station city centre and our 5th  final stop  beach front. 

Fares  from  Pretoria to Durban
Kids..........................................Adults
R230.00                                         R450.00
Pietermaritzburg
R200.00                                         R390.00

7.1.2.3.
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Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination),
Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - GPBALOYBUS001(1205AJ2206LS10235306)ROUTE FROM
JOHANNESBURG TO DURBAN
Our 1ST   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city centre.  from pickup to   use (M1,M2 and  join
N3) to 2nd pickup point in Harrismith shell garage mcheckie street and marray street.  Continue with (N3) to our 3rd 
pickup point in Pietermaritzburg in (...................) .  Continue with( N3,R102 to M4,R102)  to our 4th  pickup point  Durban
station city centre and our 5th  final stop  beach front. 

Fares  from  Pretoria to Durban
Kids..........................................Adults
R230.00                                         R450.00
Pietermaritzburg
R200.00                                         R390.00

7.1.2.4.

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Butterworth AA (Mnquma Rural)
(Destination), Butterworth AA (Mnquma Rural) (Destination) - GPBALOYBUS002(1205AJ3202OR10235318)ROUTE
FROM JOHANNESBURG VIA PMB- UMTATA/ BUTTERWORTH

Our 1st   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city centre. from pickup to   use M1,M2 and  join N3 to
2nd  pickup point in Harrismith shell garage mcheckie street and marray street.  Continue with N3 to our 3rd  pickup point
in Pietermaritzburg in .  From Pietermaritzburg to  our 4th pickup point Uzimkulu total garage  steers R56  using  R103 
and R56   . From Uzimkulu to  our 5th   pickup point  Kokstat engen truck stop main street  use R56,N2, R56 and R617
From kokstat to our 6th pickup point in Mount frère  use R617,R56 and  N2. From Mount frère to our 7th pickup point in
Umtata use N2. From Umtata to our 8th pickup point in Idutywa N2 . From Idutywa to our 9th  pickup point in Butterworth
use N2.  From Butterworth to our  10th pickup point in East London use N2,N6 and R72. From East London station to
beach front final destination

FARES
Pretoria  to  East London
KIDS                         ADULTS
R350.00                    R490.00
BUTTERWORTH
R300.00                    R450.00

7.1.2.5.

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Butterworth AA (Mnquma Rural)
(Destination), Butterworth AA (Mnquma Rural) (Destination) - GPBALOYBUS002(1205AJ3202OR10235318)ROUTE
FROM JOHANNESBURG VIA PMB- UMTATA/ BUTTERWORTH

Our 1st   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city centre. from pickup to   use M1,M2 and  join N3 to
2nd  pickup point in Harrismith shell garage mcheckie street and marray street.  Continue with N3 to our 3rd  pickup point
in Pietermaritzburg in .  From Pietermaritzburg to  our 4th pickup point Uzimkulu total garage  steers R56  using  R103 
and R56   . From Uzimkulu to  our 5th   pickup point  Kokstat engen truck stop main street  use R56,N2, R56 and R617
From kokstat to our 6th pickup point in Mount frère  use R617,R56 and  N2. From Mount frère to our 7th pickup point in
Umtata use N2. From Umtata to our 8th pickup point in Idutywa N2 . From Idutywa to our 9th  pickup point in Butterworth
use N2.  From Butterworth to our  10th pickup point in East London use N2,N6 and R72. From East London station to
beach front final destination

FARES
Pretoria  to  East London
KIDS                         ADULTS
R350.00                    R490.00
BUTTERWORTH
R300.00                    R450.00

7.1.2.6.

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Butterworth AA (Mnquma Rural)
(Destination), Butterworth AA (Mnquma Rural) (Destination) - GPBALOYBUS002(1205AJ3202OR10235318)ROUTE
FROM JOHANNESBURG VIA PMB- UMTATA/ BUTTERWORTH

Our 1st   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city centre. from pickup to   use M1,M2 and  join N3 to
2nd  pickup point in Harrismith shell garage mcheckie street and marray street.  Continue with N3 to our 3rd  pickup point
in Pietermaritzburg in .  From Pietermaritzburg to  our 4th pickup point Uzimkulu total garage  steers R56  using  R103 
and R56   . From Uzimkulu to  our 5th   pickup point  Kokstat engen truck stop main street  use R56,N2, R56 and R617
From kokstat to our 6th pickup point in Mount frère  use R617,R56 and  N2. From Mount frère to our 7th pickup point in
Umtata use N2. From Umtata to our 8th pickup point in Idutywa N2 . From Idutywa to our 9th  pickup point in Butterworth
use N2.  From Butterworth to our  10th pickup point in East London use N2,N6 and R72. From East London station to
beach front final destination

7.1.2.7.
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FARES
Pretoria  to  East London
KIDS                         ADULTS
R350.00                    R490.00
BUTTERWORTH
R300.00                    R450.00

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Butterworth AA (Mnquma Rural)
(Destination), Butterworth AA (Mnquma Rural) (Destination) - GPBALOYBUS002(1205AJ3202OR10235318)ROUTE
FROM JOHANNESBURG VIA PMB- UMTATA/ BUTTERWORTH

Our 1st   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city centre. from pickup to   use M1,M2 and  join N3 to
2nd  pickup point in Harrismith shell garage mcheckie street and marray street.  Continue with N3 to our 3rd  pickup point
in Pietermaritzburg in .  From Pietermaritzburg to  our 4th pickup point Uzimkulu total garage  steers R56  using  R103 
and R56   . From Uzimkulu to  our 5th   pickup point  Kokstat engen truck stop main street  use R56,N2, R56 and R617
From kokstat to our 6th pickup point in Mount frère  use R617,R56 and  N2. From Mount frère to our 7th pickup point in
Umtata use N2. From Umtata to our 8th pickup point in Idutywa N2 . From Idutywa to our 9th  pickup point in Butterworth
use N2.  From Butterworth to our  10th pickup point in East London use N2,N6 and R72. From East London station to
beach front final destination

FARES
Pretoria  to  East London
KIDS                         ADULTS
R350.00                    R490.00
BUTTERWORTH
R300.00                    R450.00

7.1.2.8.

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town)
(Destination), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPBALOYBUS003(1205AJ4209SS10235336)Our 1st   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city
centre  from   use ( M1, to join N1) . Continue onto (R57) to 2nd  pickup point in Heilbron shell  select  garage .Continue
from Heilbron  our 3rd   pickup point Welkom using (R34 and  N1 /R34)   . From Welkom  to   4th pickup point use (R30,
R708 and N1) to   Bloemfontein story centre   . From Bloemfontein   to our 5th pickup point  Beaufort west.............use  (
R61 ,N1/N12 and  R60 ).  From Beaufort west   to 6th  pickup point in Worcester  ultra shell  used (N1, N12 and R60)  .
From Worcester  to 7th pickup point in Bellville use (N1 & R30) . From to Bellville to our 8th  pickup point in Paarl  (N1 
55, R45 / R101) . From Paarl to our 9th  last stop  Cape Town station  use ( R45, R101,N1 and M62).

FARES
Pretoria  to  Bloemfontein
KIDS                         ADULTS
R270.00                    R450.00
Pretoria  to Cape town
R440.00                    R720.00
 Bloemfontein to Cape town
R350.00                    R540.00

7.1.2.9.

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town)
(Destination), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPBALOYBUS003(1205AJ4209SS10235336)Our 1st   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city
centre  from   use ( M1, to join N1) . Continue onto (R57) to 2nd  pickup point in Heilbron shell  select  garage .Continue
from Heilbron  our 3rd   pickup point Welkom using (R34 and  N1 /R34)   . From Welkom  to   4th pickup point use (R30,
R708 and N1) to   Bloemfontein story centre   . From Bloemfontein   to our 5th pickup point  Beaufort west.............use  (
R61 ,N1/N12 and  R60 ).  From Beaufort west   to 6th  pickup point in Worcester  ultra shell  used (N1, N12 and R60)  .
From Worcester  to 7th pickup point in Bellville use (N1 & R30) . From to Bellville to our 8th  pickup point in Paarl  (N1 
55, R45 / R101) . From Paarl to our 9th  last stop  Cape Town station  use ( R45, R101,N1 and M62).

FARES
Pretoria  to  Bloemfontein
KIDS                         ADULTS
R270.00                    R450.00
Pretoria  to Cape town
R440.00                    R720.00

7.1.2.1
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 Bloemfontein to Cape town
R350.00                    R540.00

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town)
(Destination), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPBALOYBUS003(1205AJ4209SS10235336)Our 1st   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city
centre  from   use ( M1, to join N1) . Continue onto (R57) to 2nd  pickup point in Heilbron shell  select  garage .Continue
from Heilbron  our 3rd   pickup point Welkom using (R34 and  N1 /R34)   . From Welkom  to   4th pickup point use (R30,
R708 and N1) to   Bloemfontein story centre   . From Bloemfontein   to our 5th pickup point  Beaufort west.............use  (
R61 ,N1/N12 and  R60 ).  From Beaufort west   to 6th  pickup point in Worcester  ultra shell  used (N1, N12 and R60)  .
From Worcester  to 7th pickup point in Bellville use (N1 & R30) . From to Bellville to our 8th  pickup point in Paarl  (N1 
55, R45 / R101) . From Paarl to our 9th  last stop  Cape Town station  use ( R45, R101,N1 and M62).

FARES
Pretoria  to  Bloemfontein
KIDS                         ADULTS
R270.00                    R450.00
Pretoria  to Cape town
R440.00                    R720.00
 Bloemfontein to Cape town
R350.00                    R540.00

7.1.2.1

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town)
(Destination), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPBALOYBUS003(1205AJ4209SS10235336)Our 1st   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city
centre  from   use ( M1, to join N1) . Continue onto (R57) to 2nd  pickup point in Heilbron shell  select  garage .Continue
from Heilbron  our 3rd   pickup point Welkom using (R34 and  N1 /R34)   . From Welkom  to   4th pickup point use (R30,
R708 and N1) to   Bloemfontein story centre   . From Bloemfontein   to our 5th pickup point  Beaufort west.............use  (
R61 ,N1/N12 and  R60 ).  From Beaufort west   to 6th  pickup point in Worcester  ultra shell  used (N1, N12 and R60)  .
From Worcester  to 7th pickup point in Bellville use (N1 & R30) . From to Bellville to our 8th  pickup point in Paarl  (N1 
55, R45 / R101) . From Paarl to our 9th  last stop  Cape Town station  use ( R45, R101,N1 and M62).

FARES
Pretoria  to  Bloemfontein
KIDS                         ADULTS
R270.00                    R450.00
Pretoria  to Cape town
R440.00                    R720.00
 Bloemfontein to Cape town
R350.00                    R540.00

7.1.2.1

1) AOGPGP0120219
5

2) BONGANI LESTER BALOYI
7901056152087

3) 3432 YELLOW BILLED KITE, PROTEA GLEN EXT 2,
SOWETO, 1819 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 72 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination),
Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - GPBALOYBUS001(1205AJ2206LS10235306)ROUTE FROM
JOHANNESBURG TO DURBAN
Our 1ST   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city centre.  from pickup to   use (M1,M2 and  join
N3) to 2nd pickup point in Harrismith shell garage mcheckie street and marray street.  Continue with (N3) to our 3rd 
pickup point in Pietermaritzburg in (...................) .  Continue with( N3,R102 to M4,R102)  to our 4th  pickup point  Durban
station city centre and our 5th  final stop  beach front. 

Fares  from  Pretoria to Durban
Kids..........................................Adults

7.1.1.1.
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R230.00                                         R450.00
Pietermaritzburg
R200.00                                         R390.00

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination),
Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - GPBALOYBUS001(1205AJ2206LS10235306)ROUTE FROM
JOHANNESBURG TO DURBAN
Our 1ST   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city centre.  from pickup to   use (M1,M2 and  join
N3) to 2nd pickup point in Harrismith shell garage mcheckie street and marray street.  Continue with (N3) to our 3rd 
pickup point in Pietermaritzburg in (...................) .  Continue with( N3,R102 to M4,R102)  to our 4th  pickup point  Durban
station city centre and our 5th  final stop  beach front. 

Fares  from  Pretoria to Durban
Kids..........................................Adults
R230.00                                         R450.00
Pietermaritzburg
R200.00                                         R390.00

7.1.1.2.

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination),
Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - GPBALOYBUS001(1205AJ2206LS10235306)ROUTE FROM
JOHANNESBURG TO DURBAN
Our 1ST   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city centre.  from pickup to   use (M1,M2 and  join
N3) to 2nd pickup point in Harrismith shell garage mcheckie street and marray street.  Continue with (N3) to our 3rd 
pickup point in Pietermaritzburg in (...................) .  Continue with( N3,R102 to M4,R102)  to our 4th  pickup point  Durban
station city centre and our 5th  final stop  beach front. 

Fares  from  Pretoria to Durban
Kids..........................................Adults
R230.00                                         R450.00
Pietermaritzburg
R200.00                                         R390.00

7.1.1.3.

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination),
Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - GPBALOYBUS001(1205AJ2206LS10235306)ROUTE FROM
JOHANNESBURG TO DURBAN
Our 1ST   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city centre.  from pickup to   use (M1,M2 and  join
N3) to 2nd pickup point in Harrismith shell garage mcheckie street and marray street.  Continue with (N3) to our 3rd 
pickup point in Pietermaritzburg in (...................) .  Continue with( N3,R102 to M4,R102)  to our 4th  pickup point  Durban
station city centre and our 5th  final stop  beach front. 

Fares  from  Pretoria to Durban
Kids..........................................Adults
R230.00                                         R450.00
Pietermaritzburg
R200.00                                         R390.00

7.1.1.4.

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Butterworth AA (Mnquma Rural)
(Destination), Butterworth AA (Mnquma Rural) (Destination) - GPBALOYBUS002(1205AJ3202OR10235318)ROUTE
FROM JOHANNESBURG VIA PMB- UMTATA/ BUTTERWORTH

Our 1st   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city centre. from pickup to   use M1,M2 and  join N3 to
2nd  pickup point in Harrismith shell garage mcheckie street and marray street.  Continue with N3 to our 3rd  pickup point
in Pietermaritzburg in .  From Pietermaritzburg to  our 4th pickup point Uzimkulu total garage  steers R56  using  R103 
and R56   . From Uzimkulu to  our 5th   pickup point  Kokstat engen truck stop main street  use R56,N2, R56 and R617
From kokstat to our 6th pickup point in Mount frère  use R617,R56 and  N2. From Mount frère to our 7th pickup point in
Umtata use N2. From Umtata to our 8th pickup point in Idutywa N2 . From Idutywa to our 9th  pickup point in Butterworth
use N2.  From Butterworth to our  10th pickup point in East London use N2,N6 and R72. From East London station to
beach front final destination

FARES
Pretoria  to  East London
KIDS                         ADULTS
R350.00                    R490.00
BUTTERWORTH
R300.00                    R450.00

7.1.1.5.

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Butterworth AA (Mnquma Rural)
(Destination), Butterworth AA (Mnquma Rural) (Destination) - GPBALOYBUS002(1205AJ3202OR10235318)ROUTE

7.1.1.6.
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FROM JOHANNESBURG VIA PMB- UMTATA/ BUTTERWORTH

Our 1st   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city centre. from pickup to   use M1,M2 and  join N3 to
2nd  pickup point in Harrismith shell garage mcheckie street and marray street.  Continue with N3 to our 3rd  pickup point
in Pietermaritzburg in .  From Pietermaritzburg to  our 4th pickup point Uzimkulu total garage  steers R56  using  R103 
and R56   . From Uzimkulu to  our 5th   pickup point  Kokstat engen truck stop main street  use R56,N2, R56 and R617
From kokstat to our 6th pickup point in Mount frère  use R617,R56 and  N2. From Mount frère to our 7th pickup point in
Umtata use N2. From Umtata to our 8th pickup point in Idutywa N2 . From Idutywa to our 9th  pickup point in Butterworth
use N2.  From Butterworth to our  10th pickup point in East London use N2,N6 and R72. From East London station to
beach front final destination

FARES
Pretoria  to  East London
KIDS                         ADULTS
R350.00                    R490.00
BUTTERWORTH
R300.00                    R450.00

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Butterworth AA (Mnquma Rural)
(Destination), Butterworth AA (Mnquma Rural) (Destination) - GPBALOYBUS002(1205AJ3202OR10235318)ROUTE
FROM JOHANNESBURG VIA PMB- UMTATA/ BUTTERWORTH

Our 1st   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city centre. from pickup to   use M1,M2 and  join N3 to
2nd  pickup point in Harrismith shell garage mcheckie street and marray street.  Continue with N3 to our 3rd  pickup point
in Pietermaritzburg in .  From Pietermaritzburg to  our 4th pickup point Uzimkulu total garage  steers R56  using  R103 
and R56   . From Uzimkulu to  our 5th   pickup point  Kokstat engen truck stop main street  use R56,N2, R56 and R617
From kokstat to our 6th pickup point in Mount frère  use R617,R56 and  N2. From Mount frère to our 7th pickup point in
Umtata use N2. From Umtata to our 8th pickup point in Idutywa N2 . From Idutywa to our 9th  pickup point in Butterworth
use N2.  From Butterworth to our  10th pickup point in East London use N2,N6 and R72. From East London station to
beach front final destination

FARES
Pretoria  to  East London
KIDS                         ADULTS
R350.00                    R490.00
BUTTERWORTH
R300.00                    R450.00

7.1.1.7.

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Butterworth AA (Mnquma Rural)
(Destination), Butterworth AA (Mnquma Rural) (Destination) - GPBALOYBUS002(1205AJ3202OR10235318)ROUTE
FROM JOHANNESBURG VIA PMB- UMTATA/ BUTTERWORTH

Our 1st   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city centre. from pickup to   use M1,M2 and  join N3 to
2nd  pickup point in Harrismith shell garage mcheckie street and marray street.  Continue with N3 to our 3rd  pickup point
in Pietermaritzburg in .  From Pietermaritzburg to  our 4th pickup point Uzimkulu total garage  steers R56  using  R103 
and R56   . From Uzimkulu to  our 5th   pickup point  Kokstat engen truck stop main street  use R56,N2, R56 and R617
From kokstat to our 6th pickup point in Mount frère  use R617,R56 and  N2. From Mount frère to our 7th pickup point in
Umtata use N2. From Umtata to our 8th pickup point in Idutywa N2 . From Idutywa to our 9th  pickup point in Butterworth
use N2.  From Butterworth to our  10th pickup point in East London use N2,N6 and R72. From East London station to
beach front final destination

FARES
Pretoria  to  East London
KIDS                         ADULTS
R350.00                    R490.00
BUTTERWORTH
R300.00                    R450.00

7.1.1.8.

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town)
(Destination), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPBALOYBUS003(1205AJ4209SS10235336)Our 1st   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city
centre  from   use ( M1, to join N1) . Continue onto (R57) to 2nd  pickup point in Heilbron shell  select  garage .Continue
from Heilbron  our 3rd   pickup point Welkom using (R34 and  N1 /R34)   . From Welkom  to   4th pickup point use (R30,
R708 and N1) to   Bloemfontein story centre   . From Bloemfontein   to our 5th pickup point  Beaufort west.............use  (

7.1.1.9.
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R61 ,N1/N12 and  R60 ).  From Beaufort west   to 6th  pickup point in Worcester  ultra shell  used (N1, N12 and R60)  .
From Worcester  to 7th pickup point in Bellville use (N1 & R30) . From to Bellville to our 8th  pickup point in Paarl  (N1 
55, R45 / R101) . From Paarl to our 9th  last stop  Cape Town station  use ( R45, R101,N1 and M62).

FARES
Pretoria  to  Bloemfontein
KIDS                         ADULTS
R270.00                    R450.00
Pretoria  to Cape town
R440.00                    R720.00
 Bloemfontein to Cape town
R350.00                    R540.00

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town)
(Destination), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPBALOYBUS003(1205AJ4209SS10235336)Our 1st   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city
centre  from   use ( M1, to join N1) . Continue onto (R57) to 2nd  pickup point in Heilbron shell  select  garage .Continue
from Heilbron  our 3rd   pickup point Welkom using (R34 and  N1 /R34)   . From Welkom  to   4th pickup point use (R30,
R708 and N1) to   Bloemfontein story centre   . From Bloemfontein   to our 5th pickup point  Beaufort west.............use  (
R61 ,N1/N12 and  R60 ).  From Beaufort west   to 6th  pickup point in Worcester  ultra shell  used (N1, N12 and R60)  .
From Worcester  to 7th pickup point in Bellville use (N1 & R30) . From to Bellville to our 8th  pickup point in Paarl  (N1 
55, R45 / R101) . From Paarl to our 9th  last stop  Cape Town station  use ( R45, R101,N1 and M62).

FARES
Pretoria  to  Bloemfontein
KIDS                         ADULTS
R270.00                    R450.00
Pretoria  to Cape town
R440.00                    R720.00
 Bloemfontein to Cape town
R350.00                    R540.00

7.1.1.1

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town)
(Destination), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPBALOYBUS003(1205AJ4209SS10235336)Our 1st   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city
centre  from   use ( M1, to join N1) . Continue onto (R57) to 2nd  pickup point in Heilbron shell  select  garage .Continue
from Heilbron  our 3rd   pickup point Welkom using (R34 and  N1 /R34)   . From Welkom  to   4th pickup point use (R30,
R708 and N1) to   Bloemfontein story centre   . From Bloemfontein   to our 5th pickup point  Beaufort west.............use  (
R61 ,N1/N12 and  R60 ).  From Beaufort west   to 6th  pickup point in Worcester  ultra shell  used (N1, N12 and R60)  .
From Worcester  to 7th pickup point in Bellville use (N1 & R30) . From to Bellville to our 8th  pickup point in Paarl  (N1 
55, R45 / R101) . From Paarl to our 9th  last stop  Cape Town station  use ( R45, R101,N1 and M62).

FARES
Pretoria  to  Bloemfontein
KIDS                         ADULTS
R270.00                    R450.00
Pretoria  to Cape town
R440.00                    R720.00
 Bloemfontein to Cape town
R350.00                    R540.00

7.1.1.1

Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Park Central (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town)
(Destination), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPBALOYBUS003(1205AJ4209SS10235336)Our 1st   Pick up point Johannesburg park city transit centre  from  city
centre  from   use ( M1, to join N1) . Continue onto (R57) to 2nd  pickup point in Heilbron shell  select  garage .Continue
from Heilbron  our 3rd   pickup point Welkom using (R34 and  N1 /R34)   . From Welkom  to   4th pickup point use (R30,
R708 and N1) to   Bloemfontein story centre   . From Bloemfontein   to our 5th pickup point  Beaufort west.............use  (
R61 ,N1/N12 and  R60 ).  From Beaufort west   to 6th  pickup point in Worcester  ultra shell  used (N1, N12 and R60)  .
From Worcester  to 7th pickup point in Bellville use (N1 & R30) . From to Bellville to our 8th  pickup point in Paarl  (N1 
55, R45 / R101) . From Paarl to our 9th  last stop  Cape Town station  use ( R45, R101,N1 and M62).

7.1.1.1
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FARES
Pretoria  to  Bloemfontein
KIDS                         ADULTS
R270.00                    R450.00
Pretoria  to Cape town
R440.00                    R720.00
 Bloemfontein to Cape town
R350.00                    R540.00

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -
GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -
GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

7.1.1.1
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event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

7.1.1.1
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namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1

14



	3562	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

7.1.1.2
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DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120429
6

2) W. APIES 6402285790087 3) 56 APOLONIA STREET, TROYVILLE,
JOHANNESBURG, 2090 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -
GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.1.1.
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NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.3.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

7.1.1.4.
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NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.5.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

7.1.1.6.
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ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.7.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

7.1.1.8.
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TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -
GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOGPGP0120482
1

2) MAHLATSE MARION MALUMANE
7408190434082

3) 863 LAS VEGAS STREET, COSMO CITY,
RANDBURG, 2194 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before

7.1.1.1.
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the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from NO 863 Cosmo City in Johannesburg Metro.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETMALUMANE02(1205HG1205HG00237833)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from NO 863 Cosmo City in Johannesburg Metro.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).

7.1.1.2.
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Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from NO 863 Cosmo City in Johannesburg Metro.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETMALUMANE02(1205HG1205HG00237833)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from NO 863 Cosmo City in Johannesburg Metro.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from NO 863 Cosmo City in Johannesburg Metro.

7.1.1.3.
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Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETMALUMANE02(1205HG1205HG00237833)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from NO 863 Cosmo City in Johannesburg Metro.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from NO 863 Cosmo City in Johannesburg Metro.
Description:

7.1.1.4.
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Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETMALUMANE02(1205HG1205HG00237833)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from NO 863 Cosmo City in Johannesburg Metro.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120499
9

2) DA MUROGOLO 7507265531084 3) 54 SS  KHAYALALA, , 650 GREENSHANK
LINDHAVEN, GROBLERPARK, 1724 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CNR HENDRICK POTGIETER AND N14 IN KRUGERSDORP IN
MOGALE CITY.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES -
GPBRCMETKRUGER(1204SN1204SN00237923)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CNR HENDRICK POTGIETER AND N14 IN KRUGERSDORP IN
MOGALE CITY.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES

7.1.1.1.
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Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CNR HENDRICK POTGIETER AND N14 IN KRUGERSDORP IN
MOGALE CITY.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES -
GPBRCMETKRUGER(1204SN1204SN00237923)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CNR HENDRICK POTGIETER AND N14 IN KRUGERSDORP IN
MOGALE CITY.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES

7.1.1.2.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.7.1.1.3.
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National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CNR HENDRICK POTGIETER AND N14 IN KRUGERSDORP IN
MOGALE CITY.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES -
GPBRCMETKRUGER(1204SN1204SN00237923)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CNR HENDRICK POTGIETER AND N14 IN KRUGERSDORP IN
MOGALE CITY.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:

7.1.1.4.
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Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CNR HENDRICK POTGIETER AND N14 IN KRUGERSDORP IN
MOGALE CITY.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES -
GPBRCMETKRUGER(1204SN1204SN00237923)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CNR HENDRICK POTGIETER AND N14 IN KRUGERSDORP IN
MOGALE CITY.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES

1) AOGPGP0120516 2)  EVHUVENI TRADING 2007/072536/23 3) 16  honey badger, 16 taylor road, honeydew, 2120 
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1)
7

2)  EVHUVENI TRADING 2007/072536/23 3) 16  honey badger, 16 taylor road, honeydew, 2120 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Unscheduled service7.1.1.)

Kempton Park (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Kempton Park (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Sandton (Northcliff)
(Destination), Sandton (Northcliff) (Destination) - GPBRCSHUEVHUVENI(1205LY12061K10230309)The conveyance:
Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: SANDTON,SOWETO & COSMO PARK JHB METRO .
Origin:KEMPTON PARK EKURHULENI METRO .
Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________
on the following fixed routes
________________________
(* Delete the item that is not relevant)
Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable
here)_______________________

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.1.1.

Kempton Park (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Kempton Park (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Sandton (Northcliff)
(Destination), Sandton (Northcliff) (Destination) - GPBRCSHUEVHUVENI(1205LY12061K10230309)The conveyance:
Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: SANDTON,SOWETO & COSMO PARK JHB METRO .
Origin:KEMPTON PARK EKURHULENI METRO .
Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________
on the following fixed routes
________________________
(* Delete the item that is not relevant)
Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable
here)_______________________

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.1.2.
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Kempton Park (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Kempton Park (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Sandton (Northcliff)
(Destination), Sandton (Northcliff) (Destination) - GPBRCSHUEVHUVENI(1205LY12061K10230309)The conveyance:
Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: SANDTON,SOWETO & COSMO PARK JHB METRO .
Origin:KEMPTON PARK EKURHULENI METRO .
Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________
on the following fixed routes
________________________
(* Delete the item that is not relevant)
Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable
here)_______________________

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.1.3.

Kempton Park (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Kempton Park (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Sandton (Northcliff)
(Destination), Sandton (Northcliff) (Destination) - GPBRCSHUEVHUVENI(1205LY12061K10230309)The conveyance:
Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: SANDTON,SOWETO & COSMO PARK JHB METRO .
Origin:KEMPTON PARK EKURHULENI METRO .
Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________
on the following fixed routes
________________________
(* Delete the item that is not relevant)
Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable
here)_______________________

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.1.4.

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD
(Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST01(1205N91205N900210397)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST01

7.1.1.5.

30



	3578	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD
(Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST01(1205N91205N900210397)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST01
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

7.1.1.6.

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD
(Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST01(1205N91205N900210397)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST01
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 

7.1.1.7.
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6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD
(Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST01(1205N91205N900210397)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST01
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

7.1.1.8.

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD
(Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST01(1205N91205N900210397)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST01
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

7.1.1.9.

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD
(Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST01(1205N91205N900210397)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST01
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

7.1.1.1
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2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD
(Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST01(1205N91205N900210397)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST01
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

7.1.1.1

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD
(Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST01(1205N91205N900210397)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST01
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

7.1.1.1

Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Origin), Pretoria CBD
(Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination), Pretoria CBD (Pretoria) (Destination) -
GPBRCTOURIST01(1205N91205N900210397)THE CONVEYANCE OF: TOURIST SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE ROUTE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCTOURIST01
DESTINATION: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
ORIGIN: From points within Gauteng.

7.1.1.1
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DESCRIPTION: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
TIME-TABLE: On pre-arranged trips.
SERVICES CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.

Tourist service7.1.2.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST(12059J12059J00204015)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
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3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST(12059J12059J00204015)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
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prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST(12059J12059J00204015)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
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4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST(12059J12059J00204015)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating

7.1.2.4.

37



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3587

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Kempton Park (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Kempton Park (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Sandton (Northcliff)
(Destination), Sandton (Northcliff) (Destination) - GPBRCSHUEVHUVENI(1205LY12061K10230309)The conveyance:
Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: SANDTON,SOWETO & COSMO PARK JHB METRO .
Origin:KEMPTON PARK EKURHULENI METRO .
Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________
on the following fixed routes
________________________
(* Delete the item that is not relevant)
Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable
here)_______________________

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.2.5.

Kempton Park (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Kempton Park (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Sandton (Northcliff)
(Destination), Sandton (Northcliff) (Destination) - GPBRCSHUEVHUVENI(1205LY12061K10230309)The conveyance:
Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: SANDTON,SOWETO & COSMO PARK JHB METRO .
Origin:KEMPTON PARK EKURHULENI METRO .
Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________
on the following fixed routes
________________________
(* Delete the item that is not relevant)
Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable
here)_______________________

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

7.1.2.6.
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2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue.

3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng

Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.

5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity

approval.

7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

Kempton Park (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Kempton Park (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Sandton (Northcliff)

(Destination), Sandton (Northcliff) (Destination) - GPBRCSHUEVHUVENI(1205LY12061K10230309)The conveyance:

Shuttle service.

National Route code:

Board route code:

Destination: SANDTON,SOWETO & COSMO PARK JHB METRO .

Origin:KEMPTON PARK EKURHULENI METRO .

Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:

 in the following limited area:

________________________

on the following fixed routes

________________________

(* Delete the item that is not relevant)

Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable

here)_______________________

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authorities where the operator operates.

2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue.

3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng

Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.

5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity

approval.

7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.2.7.

Kempton Park (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Kempton Park (Kempton Park/Tembisa) (Origin), Sandton (Northcliff)

(Destination), Sandton (Northcliff) (Destination) - GPBRCSHUEVHUVENI(1205LY12061K10230309)The conveyance:

Shuttle service.

National Route code:

Board route code:

Destination: SANDTON,SOWETO & COSMO PARK JHB METRO .

Origin:KEMPTON PARK EKURHULENI METRO .

Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:

 in the following limited area:

________________________

on the following fixed routes

________________________

(* Delete the item that is not relevant)

Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable

here)_______________________

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authorities where the operator operates.

2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue.

3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng

Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.

7.1.2.8.
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5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

1) AOGPGP0120516
8

2) MASHUDU ELPHUS SADIKI
8002085509089

3) 36 HOSPITAL VIEW, TEMBISA, TEMBISA, 1632 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from JONES STREET OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT(name
of area of ranking facility in Gauteng)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETJONES(1A2QV41A2QV400238042)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from JONES STREET OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT(name
of area of ranking facility in Gauteng)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,

7.1.1.1.
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including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from JONES STREET OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT(name
of area of ranking facility in Gauteng)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETJONES(1A2QV41A2QV400238042)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from JONES STREET OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT(name
of area of ranking facility in Gauteng)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully

7.1.1.2.
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adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from JONES STREET OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT(name
of area of ranking facility in Gauteng)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETJONES(1A2QV41A2QV400238042)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from JONES STREET OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT(name
of area of ranking facility in Gauteng)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
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4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from JONES STREET OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT(name
of area of ranking facility in Gauteng)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETJONES(1A2QV41A2QV400238042)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from JONES STREET OR TAMBO INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT(name
of area of ranking facility in Gauteng)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
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prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120528
0

2) SABELO MDLALOSE 8305145787086 3) 182 ANGEDEZI  STREET, MEADOWLANDS,
SOWETO, 1852 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTTCR(12059J12059J00238105)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:

7.1.1.1.
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Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTTCR(12059J12059J00238105)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
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Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTTCR(12059J12059J00238105)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
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1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTTCR(12059J12059J00238105)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
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Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTTCR(12059J12059J00238105)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
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National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTTCR(12059J12059J00238105)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:

7.1.1.2.

49



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3599

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTTCR(12059J12059J00238105)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
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Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTTCR(12059J12059J00238105)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
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the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120529
8

2) SAM OTSILE BETHANIE 83072655370853) P.O. BOX 4839, THE REEDS, THE REEDS, 0157 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
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he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST2(GPGPBRCTOURIS0204268)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120529
9

2) PATIENCE NOMTHANDAZO
NGQENGELELE 7601012340087

3) 21 RUIMSIG MANOR, VAN DALEN ROAD, VAN
DALEN ROAD, 1724 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Origin), Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Origin), Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Destination),
Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Destination) - GPBRCEDUNGQENGELELE(1205VT1205VT00237993)The conveyance of
Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: PANORAMA PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: ROODEPOORT.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:6H00 TO 8H00
Return times:14H00 TO 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
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prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Origin), Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Origin), Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Destination),
Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Destination) - GPBRCEDUNGQENGELELE(1205VT1205VT00237993)The conveyance of
Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: PANORAMA PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: ROODEPOORT.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:6H00 TO 8H00
Return times:14H00 TO 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Origin), Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Origin), Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Destination),
Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Destination) - GPBRCEDUNGQENGELELE(1205VT1205VT00237993)The conveyance of
Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: PANORAMA PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: ROODEPOORT.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:6H00 TO 8H00
Return times:14H00 TO 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Origin), Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Origin), Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Destination),
Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Destination) - GPBRCEDUNGQENGELELE(1205VT1205VT00237993)The conveyance of
Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: PANORAMA PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: ROODEPOORT.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:6H00 TO 8H00
Return times:14H00 TO 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.4.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -
GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.5.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -
GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

7.1.1.6.
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DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.7.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

7.1.1.8.
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SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.9.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

7.1.1.1
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the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

7.1.1.1
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Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

7.1.1.1.
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Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

7.1.1.3.
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that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.4.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

7.1.1.5.
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prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.6.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

7.1.1.7.
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event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.8.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

7.1.1.9.
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namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120535

4

2) THULANI INVESTMENT CC

2000/049352/23

3) PO BOX 172, ORLANDO EAST, SOWETO, 1804 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

7.1.1.2.
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chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.3.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7.1.1.4.
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7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.5.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.1.6.
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NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.7.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.8.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

7.1.1.9.
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NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120535

7

2) THULANI INVESTMENT CC

2000/049352/23

3) PO BOX 172, ORLANDO EAST, SOWETO, 1804 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

7.1.1.1.
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namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.3.
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Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.4.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.5.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

7.1.1.6.
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DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.7.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

7.1.1.8.
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destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.9.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

7.1.1.1.
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NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

7.1.1.3.
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ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.4.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

7.1.1.5.
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TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.6.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

7.1.1.7.
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Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.8.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

7.1.1.9.
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3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120538
7

2) VR MHLANGA 8109135445089 3) 337 DONNE CRESCENT, LOMBARDY EAST,
JOHANNESBURG, 2090 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -
GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -
GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

7.1.1.2.
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1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.3.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

7.1.1.4.
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2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.5.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

7.1.1.6.
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4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.7.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

7.1.1.8.
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6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -
GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.9.
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4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -
GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 

7.1.1.1.
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3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

7.1.1.3.
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5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.4.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

7.1.1.5.
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specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.6.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

7.1.1.7.
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9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.8.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.9.
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1) AOGPGP0120539
6

2)  KULULEKAS TRANSPORT
2002/099494/23

3) PO BOX 28226, SOLANDPARK, VEREENIGING, 1944 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -
GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -
GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7.1.1.2.

86



	3636	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.3.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.4.
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Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.5.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.6.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

7.1.1.7.
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BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.8.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

7.1.1.9.
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DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120540
5

2) SINDISO NKOLO VINCENT NGWENYA
8511125629087

3) 40-12TH AVENUE, ALEXANDRA, JHB, 2090 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.1.1.
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NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.

7.1.1.2.
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8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
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6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
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P
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
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Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
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Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
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IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
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Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
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determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
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(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.

7.1.1.3.

101



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3651

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
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that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
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Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
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before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7.1.1.4.

106



	3656	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
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3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
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the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
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1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
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Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST(12059J12059J00204015)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
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9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST(12059J12059J00204015)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
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Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST(12059J12059J00204015)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
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10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST(12059J12059J00204015)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
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NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120549
5

2) MOGAMLANE PETER KEKANA
7010175290081

3) 9 JOHANNES STREET, KEMPTON PARK WEST,
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4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
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(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
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adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.

7.1.1.3.

118



	3668	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
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the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
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9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
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Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
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the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
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2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
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Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
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Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
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Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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2) TSHAKALISA TSHUMA 73062756810823) 8 BLAIR ROBIN, BLAIRGOWRIE, RANDBURG, 2194 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

7.1.1.1.

129



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3679

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
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(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
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including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

7.1.1.4.

132



	3682	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120550
6

2) BAFANA CHRISTOPHER MBAMBO
7001185654085

3) HOUSE B42 LEEWKOP PRISON, MAXIMUM,
BRYANSTON, 2021 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
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the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
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National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
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NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
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8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
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4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
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that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
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Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
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Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 6 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
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Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
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the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
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determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
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(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
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Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
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Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
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Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.

National Route code:

Board route code:

Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before

the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).

Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)

IN JHB METRO

Description:

Time Tables: Not applicable

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authorities where the operator operates.

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue.

3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully

adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,

including the driver, where that vehicle:

(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;

(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and

(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of

determining the fare payable.

5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 

the taxi returns empty.

6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory

Entity’s approval.

8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed

before the journey begins.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.

National Route code:

Board route code:

Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before

the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).

Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)

IN JHB METRO

Description:

Time Tables: Not applicable

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authorities where the operator operates.

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue.

3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully

adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,

including the driver, where that vehicle:

(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
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(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
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adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
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3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
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the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST2(GPGPBRCTOURIS0204268)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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1) AOGPGP0120555
5

2) PITSO LEKOLWANE 8609276112083 3) 702 TSENELONG, TEMBISA, KEMPTON PARK, 1632 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
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5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
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(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
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adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
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3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120556
6

2) PHILLIP SAPI 9110056187089 3) 94 MARIE COURT ROOM 12, 3RD STREET AND 6TH
AVENUE, SPRINGS, 1559 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
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Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
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9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
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Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120558
8

2) BONGANI SIZABANTU MSIZA
7712075434087

3) 19 PONTA DO SOL 22, 19 LENTE STREET,
KLOPPER PARK, 1601 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
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prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
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2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
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Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
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Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120560
4

2) COLETTE NGQUBUKA 73100504100893) 504 HODI CRESCENT, KANANA PARK
WIELERS-FARM, MAJAZANA, 1829 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
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1) 2) COLETTE NGQUBUKA 73100504100893)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Finetown (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Finetown (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Lenasia (Doornkop /
Soweto) (Destination), Lenasia (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUNGQUBUKAC(1205TR12058600238240)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: LANCASTER PRIMARY SCHOOL,KIASHA PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: FINETOWN(WIELER FARMS).
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H15AM AND 07H15AM
Return times:13H30PM AND 15H30PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Finetown (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Finetown (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Lenasia (Doornkop /
Soweto) (Destination), Lenasia (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUNGQUBUKAC(1205TR12058600238240)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: LANCASTER PRIMARY SCHOOL,KIASHA PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: FINETOWN(WIELER FARMS).
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H15AM AND 07H15AM
Return times:13H30PM AND 15H30PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

Finetown (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Finetown (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Lenasia (Doornkop /
Soweto) (Destination), Lenasia (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUNGQUBUKAC(1205TR12058600238240)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:

7.1.1.3.
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Destination: LANCASTER PRIMARY SCHOOL,KIASHA PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: FINETOWN(WIELER FARMS).
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H15AM AND 07H15AM
Return times:13H30PM AND 15H30PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Finetown (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Finetown (Ennerdale / Orange Farm) (Origin), Lenasia (Doornkop /
Soweto) (Destination), Lenasia (Doornkop / Soweto) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUNGQUBUKAC(1205TR12058600238240)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: LANCASTER PRIMARY SCHOOL,KIASHA PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: FINETOWN(WIELER FARMS).
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H15AM AND 07H15AM
Return times:13H30PM AND 15H30PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.4.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -
GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

7.1.1.5.
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the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.6.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

7.1.1.7.
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Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.8.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

7.1.1.9.
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chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7.1.1.1
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7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
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NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120561
6

2) SIPHIWE BONGANI KHUMALO
7809185301089

3) 4301 PONTE CITY, LILLY AVENUE BEREA, JHB,
2198

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETHC1(1360LT12059J00204039)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
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(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETHC1(1360LT12059J00204039)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
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(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETHC1(1360LT12059J00204039)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:

7.1.1.3.

177



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3729

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETHC1(1360LT12059J00204039)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
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including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120563
1

2) LUNTU ZINGISILE MHAGA
6607035822085

3) 3700 PHASE THREE TSHEPISO, SHARPVILLE,
SHARPVILLE, 1928 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 6 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER VOORTREKKER AVENUE & MARKET STREET
(Vereeniging) in Sedibeng Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETVM5(134FB1134FB100210004)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER VOORTREKKER AVENUE & MARKET STREET
(Vereeniging) in Sedibeng Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
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Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER VOORTREKKER AVENUE & MARKET STREET
(Vereeniging) in Sedibeng Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETVM5(134FB1134FB100210004)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER VOORTREKKER AVENUE & MARKET STREET
(Vereeniging) in Sedibeng Metro
Description:
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Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER VOORTREKKER AVENUE & MARKET STREET
(Vereeniging) in Sedibeng Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETVM5(134FB1134FB100210004)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER VOORTREKKER AVENUE & MARKET STREET
(Vereeniging) in Sedibeng Metro

7.1.1.3.

181



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3733

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER VOORTREKKER AVENUE & MARKET STREET
(Vereeniging) in Sedibeng Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETVM5(134FB1134FB100210004)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER VOORTREKKER AVENUE & MARKET STREET
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(Vereeniging) in Sedibeng Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120563
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JHB, 2000 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
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Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETHC1(1360LT12059J00204039)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
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7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETHC1(1360LT12059J00204039)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
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6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETHC1(1360LT12059J00204039)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
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the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETHC1(1360LT12059J00204039)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
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3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
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the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:

7.1.1.3.

189



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3741

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
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Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
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6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
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5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
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(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
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adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120567
5

2) DONALD VUSUMUZI MATHE
7810255842085

3) 376c MEADOWLANDS, MEADOWLANDS  ZONE 11,
MEADOWLANDS, 1832 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)

7.1.1.1.

196



	3748	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
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Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
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9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120568
1

2) DIMAKATSO SUPRISE MODIKE
9005225878081

3) 6152 MATIARA STREET, ORLANDO EAST, SOWETO,
1804

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
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including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
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prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
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2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
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Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
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before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
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7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
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They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
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(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120569
1

2) ZWANDILE NDLOVU 8710015463082 3) 11 JANINE COURT FLAT, 69 COUNTESS AVENUE,
WINDSOR EAST RANDBURG, 2194 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
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1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO

7.1.1.2.

210



	3762	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
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the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
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National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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2
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
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determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
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(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
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4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
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that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120569
3

2) ZWANDILE NDLOVU 8710015463082 3) 11 JANINE COURT FLAT, 69 COUNTESS AVENUE,
WINDSOR EAST RANDBURG, 2194 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
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Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
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9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
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Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
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the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120569
7

2) DORCAS SHIKWAMBANA
8110170457088

3) 1065 SPOONWOOD STREET, GLENWOOD 18,
HIGHVELD, 0157 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 7 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
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2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
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Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
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Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
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Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
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6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
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5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
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(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
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adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Unscheduled service7.1.1.)

Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Rosebank (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination), Rosebank
(Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) - GPBRCSHULETLAPE(12061K12060100238300)The conveyance: Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ROSEBANK & KEMPTON PARK .
Origin:SANDTON .

7.1.1.1.
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Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________
on the following fixed routes
________________________
(* Delete the item that is not relevant)
Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable
here)_______________________

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Rosebank (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination), Rosebank
(Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) - GPBRCSHULETLAPE(12061K12060100238300)The conveyance: Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ROSEBANK & KEMPTON PARK .
Origin:SANDTON .
Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________
on the following fixed routes
________________________
(* Delete the item that is not relevant)
Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable
here)_______________________

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.1.2.

Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Rosebank (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination), Rosebank
(Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) - GPBRCSHULETLAPE(12061K12060100238300)The conveyance: Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ROSEBANK & KEMPTON PARK .
Origin:SANDTON .
Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________
on the following fixed routes
________________________
(* Delete the item that is not relevant)
Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable
here)_______________________

7.1.1.3.
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Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Rosebank (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination), Rosebank
(Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) - GPBRCSHULETLAPE(12061K12060100238300)The conveyance: Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ROSEBANK & KEMPTON PARK .
Origin:SANDTON .
Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________
on the following fixed routes
________________________
(* Delete the item that is not relevant)
Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable
here)_______________________

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.1.4.

1) AOGPGP0120571
3

2)  SESI FIKILE HOLDAING 2013/184687/073) 970 MOTLAGE STREET, CHIAWELO EXT 3,
CHIAWELO, 1818 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

7.1.1.1.
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Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETJS01(1360SY1360SY00211007)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable

7.1.1.2.
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Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETJS01(1360SY1360SY00211007)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB

7.1.1.3.
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BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETJS01(1360SY1360SY00211007)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:

7.1.1.4.
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Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETJS01(1360SY1360SY00211007)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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1) AOGPGP0120571
5

2) KATLEGO MOROPA 8701270503084 3) 7907 EXT 3B, SOSHANGUVE SOUTH, PRETORIA,
4001

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Unscheduled service7.1.1.)

Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Rosebank (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination), Rosebank
(Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) - GPBRCSHUMOROPA(12061K12060100238275)The conveyance: Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ROSEBANK & KEMPTON PARK.
Origin: SANDTON.
Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________
on the following fixed routes
________________________
(* Delete the item that is not relevant)
Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable
here)_______________________

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.1.1.

Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Rosebank (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination), Rosebank
(Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) - GPBRCSHUMOROPA(12061K12060100238275)The conveyance: Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ROSEBANK & KEMPTON PARK.
Origin: SANDTON.
Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________
on the following fixed routes
________________________
(* Delete the item that is not relevant)
Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable
here)_______________________

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.

7.1.1.2.
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7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Rosebank (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination), Rosebank
(Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) - GPBRCSHUMOROPA(12061K12060100238275)The conveyance: Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ROSEBANK & KEMPTON PARK.
Origin: SANDTON.
Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________
on the following fixed routes
________________________
(* Delete the item that is not relevant)
Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable
here)_______________________

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.1.3.

Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Rosebank (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination), Rosebank
(Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) - GPBRCSHUMOROPA(12061K12060100238275)The conveyance: Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ROSEBANK & KEMPTON PARK.
Origin: SANDTON.
Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________
on the following fixed routes
________________________
(* Delete the item that is not relevant)
Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable
here)_______________________

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.1.4.

1) AOGPGP0120573
7

2) MARION HAZEL MASHININI
6008250750087

3) 2390 KHATLE STREET, RATANDA, HEIDELBERG,
1441

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)
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1) 2) 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Ratanda (Heidelberg - GP) (Origin), Ratanda (Heidelberg - GP) (Origin), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Destination),
Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Destination) - GPBRCEDUMASHININIMH(1205PK1205PM00238131)The conveyance of
Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: MOUNTAINVIEW HIGH SCHOOL.
Origin: RATANDA.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:05H00AM AND 07H00AM
Return times:14H00PM AND 16H00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Ratanda (Heidelberg - GP) (Origin), Ratanda (Heidelberg - GP) (Origin), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Destination),
Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Destination) - GPBRCEDUMASHININIMH(1205PK1205PM00238131)The conveyance of
Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: MOUNTAINVIEW HIGH SCHOOL.
Origin: RATANDA.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:05H00AM AND 07H00AM
Return times:14H00PM AND 16H00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

Ratanda (Heidelberg - GP) (Origin), Ratanda (Heidelberg - GP) (Origin), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Destination),
Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Destination) - GPBRCEDUMASHININIMH(1205PK1205PM00238131)The conveyance of
Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: MOUNTAINVIEW HIGH SCHOOL.

7.1.1.3.
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Origin: RATANDA.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:05H00AM AND 07H00AM
Return times:14H00PM AND 16H00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Ratanda (Heidelberg - GP) (Origin), Ratanda (Heidelberg - GP) (Origin), Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Destination),
Heidelberg (Heidelberg - GP) (Destination) - GPBRCEDUMASHININIMH(1205PK1205PM00238131)The conveyance of
Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: MOUNTAINVIEW HIGH SCHOOL.
Origin: RATANDA.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:05H00AM AND 07H00AM
Return times:14H00PM AND 16H00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.4.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -
GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

7.1.1.5.
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2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.6.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

7.1.1.7.
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4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.8.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

7.1.1.9.
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6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7.1.1.1
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8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination), Pretoria (Destination) -

GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF :  CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1
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1) AOGPGP0120573
8

2) MADELA AARON SIMELANE
5304055430087

3) 501 PARK AVENUE,  KOCH ST., JOURBET PARK,
JOHANNESBURG, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
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(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
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including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
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prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
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2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue.

3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully

adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,

including the driver, where that vehicle:

(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;

(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and

(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of

determining the fare payable.

5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 

the taxi returns empty.

6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory

Entity’s approval.

8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed

before the journey begins.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120573

9

2) SHARON NOMAKHOSAZANA SELANE

7909020400086

3) P.O. BOX 938, HALFWAY HOUSE, JHB, 1685 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb270 (07 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.

National Route code:

Board route code:

Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before

the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).

Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)

IN JHB METRO

Description:

Time Tables: Not applicable

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authorities where the operator operates.

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue.

3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully

adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,

including the driver, where that vehicle:

(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;

(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and

(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of

determining the fare payable.

5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 

the taxi returns empty.

6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory

Entity’s approval.

8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed

before the journey begins.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.

7.1.1.1.
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National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
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NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.

7.1.1.3.
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8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.

7.1.1.4.

252



	3804	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119221
7

2) NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT
SERVICES 2008/233963/23

3) 2435 A EMDENI EXT, P O KWA THEMA, SOWETO,
1868

4) LGPGP01110699 New OL 5) 1 x 70 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), East London (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS002(1205GJ3204D210228585)

JOHANNESBURG TO EAST LONDON VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA KING WILLIAMS TOWN

FROM JOHANNESBURG PART STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO ZESTROM
STREET (BLOEMFONTEIN), PROCEED INTO HARVEY STREET, INTO RODES AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH, JOIN R30 PROCEED PASS REDDERSBURG, SMITHFIELD, ROUXVILLE, ALIWAL NORTH, JAMES TOWN,
QUEENSTOWN, PROCEED INTO N2 AND INTO CAMBRIDGE ROAD (EAST LONDON STATION).

RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE

19:00 (D) JPS Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
21:50 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Kroonstad
00:30 (A) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
00:40 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
03:50 (A) Caltex Garage          James Town
04:00 (D) Caltex Garage          James Town
05:20 (A) Rail station          Queenstown (Drop off)
05:30 (D) Rail station          Queenstown 
07:20 (A) Station          KingWilliamtown Station (Drop off)
07:40 (D) Station KingWilliamstown
09:15 (A) Station East London

RETURN JOURNEY
19:00 (D) Station East London
20:30 (A) Rail Station          King Williams Town (Pick up)
20:45 (D) Rail Station          KingWilliams Town
22:45 (A) Rail Station          Queenstown (Pick up)
22:55 (D) Rail Station          Queenstown
02:30 (A) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
02:45 (D) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
05:40 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
05:55 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:15 (A) JPS Johannesburg Park Station

FARES:

1. R680 (OP) – R790 (PP) Jhb to Queenstown
2. R....... - Jhb to KingWilliams Town
3. R600 (OP)- R750 (PP) Jhb to East London

7.1.1.1.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Bloemfontein Other (Bloemfontein) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS003(1205GJ7204Z410228594)JOHANNESBURG TO BLOEMFONTEIN 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED TO N1, PASS GRASMERE, SASOLBURG, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, WINBURG,
VERKEERDEVLEI, INTO ZESTROM STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD AND SET DOWN AT BLOEMFONTEIN RAILWAY
STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE
09:00 JPS (JOHANNESBURG Metro)
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad 
14:35 (A) Railway station          Bloemfontein
RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Railway station      Bloemfontein
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad

7.1.1.2.
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11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
14:35 (A) JPS               (JOHANNESBURG Metro)

FARES:
R300 (OP)- R420 (PP)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS004(1205GJ32001H10228609)JOHANNESBURG TO PORT ELIZABETH VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA
GRAHAMSTOWN

FR0M JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH INTO N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, AND INTO
R57 TO GRAAF REINET PROCEED TO R75 UITENHUGE JOINING R102 TOWARDS PORT ELIZABETH INTO
SETTLERS ROAD AND SET DOWN AT PORT ELIZABETH RAILWAY STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

TIME TABLE: 
16:00 (D) JPS          Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)
19:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
19:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Kroonstad
22:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
22:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
01:50 (A) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
02:00 (D) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
03:10 (A) Rail station                  Queenstown (Drop off)
03:20 (D) Rail station                  Queenstown 
06:20 (A) Total Garage                  Grahamstown (Drop off)
06:30 (D) Total Garage                   Grahamstown
09:40 (A) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro)
21:30 (A) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
21:45 (D) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
00:45 (A) Engen Garage          Jamestown
01:00 (D) Engen Garage          Jamestown
03:15 (A) Shell Ultra City      Bloemfontein (drop off)
03:25 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
07:00 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
07:15 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:50 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)

FARES:

1.     JHB/GERMISTON TO PORT ELIZABETH      R500 (OP)- R700 (PP)
2.     JHB/GERMISTON TO QUEENSTOWN         R680 (OP)- R850 (PP)
3.     JHB/GERMISTON TO GRAHAMSTOWN     R590 (OP)- R700 

7.1.1.3.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS005(1205GJ4209SS10228615)2.     JOHANNESBURG TO CAPE TOWN (4 vehicles)
FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, KROONSTAD JOIN N1, PROCEED INTO
ZENSTRON STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RHODES STREET, PROCEED INTO R30 (LEFT),
JOIN N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, HANOVER, RICHMOND, BEAUFORT WEST, LAINSBURG, PAARL,
WOCERSTER, BELLVILLE INTO CAPETOWN AND SET DOWN AT CAPE TOWN PARK STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

18:00 JPS                    Johannesburg Park Station
21:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Welkom
12:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Welkom
04:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
08:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
08:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg

7.1.1.4.
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10:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
10:30 (D) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
12:00 (A) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
12:10 (D) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
13: 40 (A) Bus Terminal Marine Drive     Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) Bus Terminal Marine Drive Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
21:45 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
02:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
02:50 (D) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
06:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
06:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
09:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          City Kroonstad
09:40 (D) Shell Ultra City           City Kroonstad
11:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (JHB Metro)

FARES:

R550 (OP)-R650 (PP)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Kimberley Station (Kimberley) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS006(1205GJ920AHH10228621)JOHANNESBURG TO KIMBERLY 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, LEFT ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, ONTO N1 SOUTH, ONTO N12, PASS
POTCHEFSTROOM, KLERKSDORP, WOLMARANSTAD, BLOEMHOF, WARRENTON, INTO TRANSVAAL ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROPER STREET, INTO FLORENCE ROAD, SET DOWN AT KIMBERLY RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA SAME ROUTES

18:30 JPS                    Germiston
21:45 (A) Total Garage          Wolmaranstad
22:00 (D) Total Garage           Wolmaranstad
00:00 (A) Rail Station           Kimberly

FARES

R260.00 OP - R350 (PP)

7.1.1.5.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Queenstown (Queenstown) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS008(1205GJ32041410228630)JOHANNESBURG TO QUEENSTOWN 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED TO N1, PASS GRASMERE, SASOLBURG, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, WINBURG,
VERKEERDEVLEI, BLOEMFONTEIN, INTO N6, PASSING REDDERSBURG, ROUXVILLE, ALIWAL NORTH, JAMES
TOWN,………… INTO QUEENSTOWN RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.6.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Grahamstown (Grahamstown) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS009(1205GJ32008310228633)JOHANNESBURG TO GRAHAMSTOWN 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED TO N1, PASS GRASMERE, SASOLBURG, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, WINBURG,
VERKEERDEVLEI, BLOEMFONTEIN, INTO N6, PASSING REDDERSBURG, ROUXVILLE, ALIWAL NORTH, JAMES
TOWN, QUEENSTOWN, ONTO R67, PASS ELUGOLWENI, SEYMOUR, FORT BEAUFORT AND SET DOWN AT
GRAHAMSTOWN RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.7.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS007(1205GJ3202US10228625)JOHANNESBURG TO UMTATA

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.8.
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ONTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED TO N3 SOUTH, PASS, WARDEN, HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER,
PIETERMARITZBURG,ONTO R56, PROCEED PASS IXOPO, UMZIMKHULU, HARDING, KOKSTAD, MOUNT AYLIFF,
MOUNT FRERE, BACK INTO N2 PASS QUMBU, TSOLO, TO UMTATA RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE 

19:00 (D) Johannesburg Station          Johannesburg
22:00 (A) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
22:20 (D) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
01:40 (A) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
02:00 (D) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
05:00 (A) Shell Garage               Qumbu
05:15 (D) Shell Garage               Qumbu
06:15 (A) Umtata Rail Station          Umtata

FARES
R390.00 (OP) - R500.00 (PP)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS01(1205GJ2206LS10228270)NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT SERVICES CC

ROUTES DISCRIPTION

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 PROCEED ONTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,
WARDEN,HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER, PIETERMARITZBURG, ONTO, TURN LEFT INTO
UMGENI ROAD AND SET DOWN AT DURBAN STATION.

RETURN SAME ROUTE

09:00 JPS                    Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
13:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Harrismith
17: 00 (A) Durban Station      Durban (Durban Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Durban Staion          Durban (Durban Metro)
13:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
17:00 (A) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)

FARES:
R230 (0P)- R320 (PP) 

7.1.1.9.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

7.1.1.1
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specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120575
0

2) NP NDLOVU 7310230308088 3) 2 BUISERD STREET, BIRCH ACRESS EXT 3,
KEMPTON PARK, 1619 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120576
2

2) WILLYBOY WILLIAMMS 57021451520843) 55 CHEAM CRESCENT, DINWIDDIE, GERMISTON,
1401

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:

7.1.1.1.
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1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120578
9

2) NHLANHLA ZAKHELE KHUMALO
8202075763080

3) 9485 PIMVILLE ZONE 6, PIMVILLE, SOWETO, 1809 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.

7.1.1.1.

7



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3813

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120579
9

2) BEKITHEMBA HLONIPHANI PHAKATHI
8303126090083

3) UNIT 9NORTHILL MANSION, 50 OLD HARROW
ROAD, YEOVILLE, 2198 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.

7.1.1.1.
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4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120580
9

2) GOITSEMODIMO SAMUEL TSOLANE
5504275684088

3) 4075 UMTHAMBEKA SECTION EXT 11, TEMBISA,
KEMPTON PARK, 1632 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETHC1(1360LT12059J00204039)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG

7.1.1.1.

9
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METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120582
3

2) KF KUBASA 8908315766085 3) p o box 32620, Braamfontein, Jhb, 2000 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

7.1.1.1.
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9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120582
8

2)  DJL CABLES( PTY) LTD 2015/064606/073) 8 HULLEY STREET, WITPOORTJIE, ROODEPOORT,
1724

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Staff service7.1.1.)

Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Origin), Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Destination) -
GPBRCSTAFFDJLCABLES(1205VT1205VT00238346)The conveyance of Staff transport service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: DJL CABLES ROODEPOORTE(places of work)
Origin: Employees will be transported from ROODEPOORT 12H00 TO 17H00(their places of residence).
Description: Staff service means a public transport service by road provided by means of  a vehicle owned by an
employer or a vehicle provided by a public transport operator in terms of a contract with the employer, when used
exclusively for the conveyance of the employer’s employees;
Time Tables: The schedules for this service are as follows:
Departure times:_______
Return time:___________
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates. 
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual
basis, that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
5. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any   time.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120585
3

2) XOLANI BLESSED NYEMBE
8905065291082

3) 536 NEBILASKA CRESCENT, COSMO CITY,
KYASANDS, 2090 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;

7.1.1.1.

11



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3817

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120587
9

2)  K2016424456(SOUTH AFRICA)
2016/424456/07

3) 168 FRUNSQUIN STREET, MALVERN, JHB, 2094 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable

7.1.1.1.
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Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120588
5

2) PITSI JOSEPH HLAPA 75061656140813) 99 MAYIBUYE SECTION, MIDRAND, MIDRAND, 1682 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)
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1) 2) PITSI JOSEPH HLAPA 75061656140813) 99 MAYIBUYE SECTION, MIDRAND, MIDRAND, 1682 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Tembisa (Midrand/Rabie Ridge/Ivory Park) (Origin), OLIFANTSFONTEIN (Tembisa) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUHLAPAPJ(1205LZ136OWG00238345)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: OLIFANTSFONTEIN PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: TEMBISA.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00AM AND 07H00AM
Return times:14H00PM AND 15H00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0120592
5

2) SALETAH MMABORE CHUMA
7710180515089

3) 1257/4 MSASA CRESCENT XAVIER REEF,
ORMONDE, JOHANNESBURG, 2091 
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1) 2) 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.

7.1.1.1.
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6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120592
7

2)  SEASON'S STAR TRADING 96 CC
2002/010780/23

3) P O BOX 32779, BRAAMFONTIEN, JOHANNESBURG,
2009

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 64 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001(1205962207BP10211200)The conveyance of persons on a particular bus route.
FORWARD JOURNEY
PASSENGER FROM TERMINAL POINT AT BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN SOWETO WITHIN THE
MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JOHANNESBURG TO DUNDEE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN DUNDEE WITHIN
THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD AND CONTINUE TO
ITS JUNCTION WITH M1 AND PROCEED IN N12 CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 AND PROCEED ALONG N3 LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION WITH R103 (NEDERVEEN) ROAD AND TURN RIGHT ON
THE ROBOT TO ITS JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD ( NO 37) PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT COMPLEX STOP
SITUATED WITHIN MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON AND LOAD.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION R103 ( NEDERVEEN) ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3
AND PROCEED ALONG N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BARRY MARAIS ROAD SITUATED WITH MAGESTERIAL
DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG PROCEED TO VOSLOOORUS TERMINAL POINT STOP AND LOAD.  FROM
VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROA AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BALFOUR-STANDERTON ROAD (N11) PROCEED UNTIL STANDERTON TURN
RIGHT LOMBARD STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET TO STANDERTON BUS TERMINAL
SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON.  TURN LEFT INTO VERY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET PROCEED AND CHANGE TO R23 UNTIL VOLKSRUST WHICH BECOMES DAN
PIENAAR STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO
LANGSHEK ROAD PROCEED TO JOIN WITH N11 PROCEED ALONG N11 TO ITS JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND
CONTINUE WITH ALLEN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRKLANDS STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERMINUS STREET INTO
NEWCASTLE TERMINUS WHICH IS SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE.  TURN BACK
TO TERMINUS STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER
STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N11
CONTINUE WITH IT TO ITS JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT TO R621 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68 INTO
DUNDEE THEN BECOMES KARELLANDMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VICTORIA ROAD PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO WILLSOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT TO BEACON ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET TO DUNDEE BUS RANK SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE.
RETURN JOURNEY PASSENGERS FROM TERMINAL POINT OF DUNDEE TERMINALS SITUATED IN DUNDEE
WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE TO BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN
SOWETO WITHIN THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JAHANNESBURG PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET AND TURN
RIGHT TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ON THE CIRCLE OF VICTORIA ROAD KEEP RIGHT TO KARELLANDMAN
STREET PROCEED AND THEN BECOMES R68 AND TURN RIGHT  INTO R621 PROCEED UNTIL DANNHAUSER
TURN RIGHT INTO R621 AND PROCEEDNTHEN RIGHT INTO N11 AND PROCEED THEN TURN LEFT TO ITS
JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND PROCEED  TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO TERMINUS STREET TO NEWCASTLE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED
WITHIN THE NEWCASTLE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT.  STOP AND LOAD FROM TERMINUS STREET PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT TO KIRKLAND STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN ALLEN STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN N11.  PROCEED WITH N11 UNTIL IT
BECOMES LAINGSNEK STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN 
PIENAAR STREET.  PROCEED AND IT THEN BECOMES R23 PROCEED ALONG PAST PERDEKOP THROUGH
MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND CONTINUE INTO STANDERTON INTO BOTHA STREET WITHIN
THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET LEFT INTO
PROVINCIAL ROAD (R23) AND PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD AND BALFOUR AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NATIONAL ROAD N3  PROCEED WITH N3 TURN LEFT TO BARRY MARAIS ROAD TO VOSLOORUS TERMINAL
POINT  WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG.  N2 FROM VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT BACK
TO N3 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO HEIDELBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES R103 (NEVERDEEN)  TURN RIGHT
TO BLACK REEF ROAD AND RIGHT JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD.  PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT
COMPLEX SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF
ROAD TURN LEFT AT ITS JUNCTION LEFT INTO NEVERDEEN ROAD WHICH BECOMES HEIDELBERG ROAD

7.1.1.1.
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TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N3 PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET SITUATED WITHIIN THE JURISDICTION OF
JOHANNESBURG AND OFF-LOAD AT GHANDI SQUARE.  CONTINUE ALONG RISSIK TO WOLMARANS STREET
WHICH BECOMES VILJOEN STREET AND PROCEED ALONG VILJOEN STREET TO ITS JUNCTION WITH M1. AT
THIS JUNCTION PROCEED LEFT INTO M1 AND CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH THE SOWETO GLIDE-OFF AT
THE JUNCTION TURN LEFT AND CONTINUE ALONG SOWETO GLIDE-OFF TO ITS JUNCTION WITH LOD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD. AT THE JUNCTION TURN RIGHT TO THE BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TERMINAL
POINT.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001A(1205962207BP10211201)RESTRICTION ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY TO BARAGWANATH TO
DUNDEE NO PASSENGERS MAY BE UP OR SET DOWN LEAVING NEWCASTLE TERMINUS IN NEWCASTLE
BEFORE REACHING DUNDEE TERMINUS POINT  ON THE RETURN JOURNEY FROM DUNDEE TO
BARAGWANATH NO PASSENGERS MAY BE CONVEYED BETWEEN TO VOSLOORUS AND BARAGWANATH

DEPART     TIME               ARRIVAL          TIME
DUNDEE     07H00               BARAGWANATH     14H00
BARAGWANTH 08H00               DUNDEE          14H00
SCALE OF CHARGES – BARAGWANTH TO DUNDEE : R70:00

7.1.1.2.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.3.

1) AOGPGP0120593
0

2)  SEASON'S STAR TRADING 96 CC
2002/010780/23

3) P O BOX 32779, BRAAMFONTIEN, JOHANNESBURG,
2009

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 61 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

7.1.1.1.
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destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001(1205962207BP10211200)The conveyance of persons on a particular bus route.
FORWARD JOURNEY
PASSENGER FROM TERMINAL POINT AT BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN SOWETO WITHIN THE
MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JOHANNESBURG TO DUNDEE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN DUNDEE WITHIN
THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD AND CONTINUE TO
ITS JUNCTION WITH M1 AND PROCEED IN N12 CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 AND PROCEED ALONG N3 LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION WITH R103 (NEDERVEEN) ROAD AND TURN RIGHT ON
THE ROBOT TO ITS JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD ( NO 37) PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT COMPLEX STOP
SITUATED WITHIN MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON AND LOAD.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION R103 ( NEDERVEEN) ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3
AND PROCEED ALONG N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BARRY MARAIS ROAD SITUATED WITH MAGESTERIAL
DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG PROCEED TO VOSLOOORUS TERMINAL POINT STOP AND LOAD.  FROM
VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROA AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BALFOUR-STANDERTON ROAD (N11) PROCEED UNTIL STANDERTON TURN
RIGHT LOMBARD STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET TO STANDERTON BUS TERMINAL
SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON.  TURN LEFT INTO VERY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET PROCEED AND CHANGE TO R23 UNTIL VOLKSRUST WHICH BECOMES DAN
PIENAAR STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO
LANGSHEK ROAD PROCEED TO JOIN WITH N11 PROCEED ALONG N11 TO ITS JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND
CONTINUE WITH ALLEN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRKLANDS STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERMINUS STREET INTO
NEWCASTLE TERMINUS WHICH IS SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE.  TURN BACK
TO TERMINUS STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER
STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N11
CONTINUE WITH IT TO ITS JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT TO R621 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68 INTO
DUNDEE THEN BECOMES KARELLANDMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VICTORIA ROAD PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO WILLSOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT TO BEACON ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET TO DUNDEE BUS RANK SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE.
RETURN JOURNEY PASSENGERS FROM TERMINAL POINT OF DUNDEE TERMINALS SITUATED IN DUNDEE
WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE TO BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN
SOWETO WITHIN THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JAHANNESBURG PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET AND TURN
RIGHT TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ON THE CIRCLE OF VICTORIA ROAD KEEP RIGHT TO KARELLANDMAN
STREET PROCEED AND THEN BECOMES R68 AND TURN RIGHT  INTO R621 PROCEED UNTIL DANNHAUSER
TURN RIGHT INTO R621 AND PROCEEDNTHEN RIGHT INTO N11 AND PROCEED THEN TURN LEFT TO ITS
JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND PROCEED  TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO TERMINUS STREET TO NEWCASTLE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED
WITHIN THE NEWCASTLE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT.  STOP AND LOAD FROM TERMINUS STREET PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT TO KIRKLAND STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN ALLEN STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN N11.  PROCEED WITH N11 UNTIL IT
BECOMES LAINGSNEK STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN 
PIENAAR STREET.  PROCEED AND IT THEN BECOMES R23 PROCEED ALONG PAST PERDEKOP THROUGH
MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND CONTINUE INTO STANDERTON INTO BOTHA STREET WITHIN
THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET LEFT INTO
PROVINCIAL ROAD (R23) AND PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD AND BALFOUR AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
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NATIONAL ROAD N3  PROCEED WITH N3 TURN LEFT TO BARRY MARAIS ROAD TO VOSLOORUS TERMINAL
POINT  WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG.  N2 FROM VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT BACK
TO N3 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO HEIDELBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES R103 (NEVERDEEN)  TURN RIGHT
TO BLACK REEF ROAD AND RIGHT JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD.  PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT
COMPLEX SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF
ROAD TURN LEFT AT ITS JUNCTION LEFT INTO NEVERDEEN ROAD WHICH BECOMES HEIDELBERG ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N3 PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET SITUATED WITHIIN THE JURISDICTION OF
JOHANNESBURG AND OFF-LOAD AT GHANDI SQUARE.  CONTINUE ALONG RISSIK TO WOLMARANS STREET
WHICH BECOMES VILJOEN STREET AND PROCEED ALONG VILJOEN STREET TO ITS JUNCTION WITH M1. AT
THIS JUNCTION PROCEED LEFT INTO M1 AND CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH THE SOWETO GLIDE-OFF AT
THE JUNCTION TURN LEFT AND CONTINUE ALONG SOWETO GLIDE-OFF TO ITS JUNCTION WITH LOD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD. AT THE JUNCTION TURN RIGHT TO THE BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TERMINAL
POINT.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001A(1205962207BP10211201)RESTRICTION ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY TO BARAGWANATH TO
DUNDEE NO PASSENGERS MAY BE UP OR SET DOWN LEAVING NEWCASTLE TERMINUS IN NEWCASTLE
BEFORE REACHING DUNDEE TERMINUS POINT  ON THE RETURN JOURNEY FROM DUNDEE TO
BARAGWANATH NO PASSENGERS MAY BE CONVEYED BETWEEN TO VOSLOORUS AND BARAGWANATH

DEPART     TIME               ARRIVAL          TIME
DUNDEE     07H00               BARAGWANATH     14H00
BARAGWANTH 08H00               DUNDEE          14H00
SCALE OF CHARGES – BARAGWANTH TO DUNDEE : R70:00

7.1.1.3.

1) AOGPGP0120593
1

2)  SEASON'S STAR TRADING 96 CC
2002/010780/23

3) P O BOX 32779, BRAAMFONTIEN, JOHANNESBURG,
2009

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001(1205962207BP10211200)The conveyance of persons on a particular bus route.
FORWARD JOURNEY
PASSENGER FROM TERMINAL POINT AT BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN SOWETO WITHIN THE
MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JOHANNESBURG TO DUNDEE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN DUNDEE WITHIN
THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD AND CONTINUE TO
ITS JUNCTION WITH M1 AND PROCEED IN N12 CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 AND PROCEED ALONG N3 LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION WITH R103 (NEDERVEEN) ROAD AND TURN RIGHT ON
THE ROBOT TO ITS JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD ( NO 37) PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT COMPLEX STOP
SITUATED WITHIN MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON AND LOAD.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION R103 ( NEDERVEEN) ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3
AND PROCEED ALONG N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BARRY MARAIS ROAD SITUATED WITH MAGESTERIAL
DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG PROCEED TO VOSLOOORUS TERMINAL POINT STOP AND LOAD.  FROM
VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROA AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BALFOUR-STANDERTON ROAD (N11) PROCEED UNTIL STANDERTON TURN
RIGHT LOMBARD STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET TO STANDERTON BUS TERMINAL
SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON.  TURN LEFT INTO VERY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET PROCEED AND CHANGE TO R23 UNTIL VOLKSRUST WHICH BECOMES DAN
PIENAAR STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO
LANGSHEK ROAD PROCEED TO JOIN WITH N11 PROCEED ALONG N11 TO ITS JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND
CONTINUE WITH ALLEN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRKLANDS STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERMINUS STREET INTO
NEWCASTLE TERMINUS WHICH IS SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE.  TURN BACK
TO TERMINUS STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER
STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N11
CONTINUE WITH IT TO ITS JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT TO R621 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68 INTO
DUNDEE THEN BECOMES KARELLANDMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VICTORIA ROAD PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO WILLSOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT TO BEACON ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET TO DUNDEE BUS RANK SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE.
RETURN JOURNEY PASSENGERS FROM TERMINAL POINT OF DUNDEE TERMINALS SITUATED IN DUNDEE
WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE TO BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN
SOWETO WITHIN THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JAHANNESBURG PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET AND TURN
RIGHT TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ON THE CIRCLE OF VICTORIA ROAD KEEP RIGHT TO KARELLANDMAN
STREET PROCEED AND THEN BECOMES R68 AND TURN RIGHT  INTO R621 PROCEED UNTIL DANNHAUSER
TURN RIGHT INTO R621 AND PROCEEDNTHEN RIGHT INTO N11 AND PROCEED THEN TURN LEFT TO ITS
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JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND PROCEED  TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO TERMINUS STREET TO NEWCASTLE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED
WITHIN THE NEWCASTLE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT.  STOP AND LOAD FROM TERMINUS STREET PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT TO KIRKLAND STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN ALLEN STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN N11.  PROCEED WITH N11 UNTIL IT
BECOMES LAINGSNEK STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN 
PIENAAR STREET.  PROCEED AND IT THEN BECOMES R23 PROCEED ALONG PAST PERDEKOP THROUGH
MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND CONTINUE INTO STANDERTON INTO BOTHA STREET WITHIN
THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET LEFT INTO
PROVINCIAL ROAD (R23) AND PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD AND BALFOUR AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NATIONAL ROAD N3  PROCEED WITH N3 TURN LEFT TO BARRY MARAIS ROAD TO VOSLOORUS TERMINAL
POINT  WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG.  N2 FROM VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT BACK
TO N3 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO HEIDELBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES R103 (NEVERDEEN)  TURN RIGHT
TO BLACK REEF ROAD AND RIGHT JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD.  PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT
COMPLEX SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF
ROAD TURN LEFT AT ITS JUNCTION LEFT INTO NEVERDEEN ROAD WHICH BECOMES HEIDELBERG ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N3 PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET SITUATED WITHIIN THE JURISDICTION OF
JOHANNESBURG AND OFF-LOAD AT GHANDI SQUARE.  CONTINUE ALONG RISSIK TO WOLMARANS STREET
WHICH BECOMES VILJOEN STREET AND PROCEED ALONG VILJOEN STREET TO ITS JUNCTION WITH M1. AT
THIS JUNCTION PROCEED LEFT INTO M1 AND CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH THE SOWETO GLIDE-OFF AT
THE JUNCTION TURN LEFT AND CONTINUE ALONG SOWETO GLIDE-OFF TO ITS JUNCTION WITH LOD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD. AT THE JUNCTION TURN RIGHT TO THE BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TERMINAL
POINT.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001A(1205962207BP10211201)RESTRICTION ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY TO BARAGWANATH TO
DUNDEE NO PASSENGERS MAY BE UP OR SET DOWN LEAVING NEWCASTLE TERMINUS IN NEWCASTLE
BEFORE REACHING DUNDEE TERMINUS POINT  ON THE RETURN JOURNEY FROM DUNDEE TO
BARAGWANATH NO PASSENGERS MAY BE CONVEYED BETWEEN TO VOSLOORUS AND BARAGWANATH

DEPART     TIME               ARRIVAL          TIME
DUNDEE     07H00               BARAGWANATH     14H00
BARAGWANTH 08H00               DUNDEE          14H00
SCALE OF CHARGES – BARAGWANTH TO DUNDEE : R70:00

7.1.1.2.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.3.

20



	3826	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

1) AOGPGP0120593
3

2)  SEASON'S STAR TRADING 96 CC
2002/010780/23

3) P O BOX 32779, BRAAMFONTIEN, JOHANNESBURG,
2009

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 69 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001(1205962207BP10211200)The conveyance of persons on a particular bus route.
FORWARD JOURNEY
PASSENGER FROM TERMINAL POINT AT BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN SOWETO WITHIN THE
MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JOHANNESBURG TO DUNDEE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN DUNDEE WITHIN
THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD AND CONTINUE TO
ITS JUNCTION WITH M1 AND PROCEED IN N12 CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 AND PROCEED ALONG N3 LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION WITH R103 (NEDERVEEN) ROAD AND TURN RIGHT ON
THE ROBOT TO ITS JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD ( NO 37) PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT COMPLEX STOP
SITUATED WITHIN MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON AND LOAD.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION R103 ( NEDERVEEN) ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3
AND PROCEED ALONG N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BARRY MARAIS ROAD SITUATED WITH MAGESTERIAL
DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG PROCEED TO VOSLOOORUS TERMINAL POINT STOP AND LOAD.  FROM
VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROA AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BALFOUR-STANDERTON ROAD (N11) PROCEED UNTIL STANDERTON TURN
RIGHT LOMBARD STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET TO STANDERTON BUS TERMINAL
SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON.  TURN LEFT INTO VERY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET PROCEED AND CHANGE TO R23 UNTIL VOLKSRUST WHICH BECOMES DAN
PIENAAR STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO
LANGSHEK ROAD PROCEED TO JOIN WITH N11 PROCEED ALONG N11 TO ITS JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND
CONTINUE WITH ALLEN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRKLANDS STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERMINUS STREET INTO
NEWCASTLE TERMINUS WHICH IS SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE.  TURN BACK
TO TERMINUS STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER
STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N11
CONTINUE WITH IT TO ITS JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT TO R621 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68 INTO
DUNDEE THEN BECOMES KARELLANDMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VICTORIA ROAD PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO WILLSOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT TO BEACON ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET TO DUNDEE BUS RANK SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE.
RETURN JOURNEY PASSENGERS FROM TERMINAL POINT OF DUNDEE TERMINALS SITUATED IN DUNDEE
WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE TO BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN
SOWETO WITHIN THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JAHANNESBURG PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET AND TURN
RIGHT TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ON THE CIRCLE OF VICTORIA ROAD KEEP RIGHT TO KARELLANDMAN
STREET PROCEED AND THEN BECOMES R68 AND TURN RIGHT  INTO R621 PROCEED UNTIL DANNHAUSER
TURN RIGHT INTO R621 AND PROCEEDNTHEN RIGHT INTO N11 AND PROCEED THEN TURN LEFT TO ITS
JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND PROCEED  TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO TERMINUS STREET TO NEWCASTLE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED
WITHIN THE NEWCASTLE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT.  STOP AND LOAD FROM TERMINUS STREET PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT TO KIRKLAND STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN ALLEN STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN N11.  PROCEED WITH N11 UNTIL IT
BECOMES LAINGSNEK STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN 
PIENAAR STREET.  PROCEED AND IT THEN BECOMES R23 PROCEED ALONG PAST PERDEKOP THROUGH
MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND CONTINUE INTO STANDERTON INTO BOTHA STREET WITHIN
THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET LEFT INTO
PROVINCIAL ROAD (R23) AND PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD AND BALFOUR AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NATIONAL ROAD N3  PROCEED WITH N3 TURN LEFT TO BARRY MARAIS ROAD TO VOSLOORUS TERMINAL
POINT  WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG.  N2 FROM VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT BACK
TO N3 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO HEIDELBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES R103 (NEVERDEEN)  TURN RIGHT
TO BLACK REEF ROAD AND RIGHT JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD.  PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT
COMPLEX SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF
ROAD TURN LEFT AT ITS JUNCTION LEFT INTO NEVERDEEN ROAD WHICH BECOMES HEIDELBERG ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N3 PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET SITUATED WITHIIN THE JURISDICTION OF
JOHANNESBURG AND OFF-LOAD AT GHANDI SQUARE.  CONTINUE ALONG RISSIK TO WOLMARANS STREET
WHICH BECOMES VILJOEN STREET AND PROCEED ALONG VILJOEN STREET TO ITS JUNCTION WITH M1. AT
THIS JUNCTION PROCEED LEFT INTO M1 AND CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH THE SOWETO GLIDE-OFF AT
THE JUNCTION TURN LEFT AND CONTINUE ALONG SOWETO GLIDE-OFF TO ITS JUNCTION WITH LOD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD. AT THE JUNCTION TURN RIGHT TO THE BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TERMINAL
POINT.

7.1.1.1.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001A(1205962207BP10211201)RESTRICTION ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY TO BARAGWANATH TO
DUNDEE NO PASSENGERS MAY BE UP OR SET DOWN LEAVING NEWCASTLE TERMINUS IN NEWCASTLE
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BEFORE REACHING DUNDEE TERMINUS POINT  ON THE RETURN JOURNEY FROM DUNDEE TO
BARAGWANATH NO PASSENGERS MAY BE CONVEYED BETWEEN TO VOSLOORUS AND BARAGWANATH

DEPART     TIME               ARRIVAL          TIME
DUNDEE     07H00               BARAGWANATH     14H00
BARAGWANTH 08H00               DUNDEE          14H00
SCALE OF CHARGES – BARAGWANTH TO DUNDEE : R70:00

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.3.

1) AOGPGP0120593
4

2)  SEASON'S STAR TRADING 96 CC
2002/010780/23

3) P O BOX 32779, BRAAMFONTIEN, JOHANNESBURG,
2009

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 64 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001(1205962207BP10211200)The conveyance of persons on a particular bus route.
FORWARD JOURNEY
PASSENGER FROM TERMINAL POINT AT BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN SOWETO WITHIN THE
MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JOHANNESBURG TO DUNDEE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN DUNDEE WITHIN
THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD AND CONTINUE TO
ITS JUNCTION WITH M1 AND PROCEED IN N12 CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 AND PROCEED ALONG N3 LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION WITH R103 (NEDERVEEN) ROAD AND TURN RIGHT ON
THE ROBOT TO ITS JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD ( NO 37) PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT COMPLEX STOP
SITUATED WITHIN MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON AND LOAD.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION R103 ( NEDERVEEN) ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3
AND PROCEED ALONG N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BARRY MARAIS ROAD SITUATED WITH MAGESTERIAL
DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG PROCEED TO VOSLOOORUS TERMINAL POINT STOP AND LOAD.  FROM
VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROA AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BALFOUR-STANDERTON ROAD (N11) PROCEED UNTIL STANDERTON TURN
RIGHT LOMBARD STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET TO STANDERTON BUS TERMINAL
SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON.  TURN LEFT INTO VERY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET PROCEED AND CHANGE TO R23 UNTIL VOLKSRUST WHICH BECOMES DAN
PIENAAR STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO
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LANGSHEK ROAD PROCEED TO JOIN WITH N11 PROCEED ALONG N11 TO ITS JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND
CONTINUE WITH ALLEN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRKLANDS STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERMINUS STREET INTO
NEWCASTLE TERMINUS WHICH IS SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE.  TURN BACK
TO TERMINUS STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER
STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N11
CONTINUE WITH IT TO ITS JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT TO R621 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68 INTO
DUNDEE THEN BECOMES KARELLANDMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VICTORIA ROAD PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO WILLSOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT TO BEACON ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET TO DUNDEE BUS RANK SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE.
RETURN JOURNEY PASSENGERS FROM TERMINAL POINT OF DUNDEE TERMINALS SITUATED IN DUNDEE
WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE TO BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN
SOWETO WITHIN THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JAHANNESBURG PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET AND TURN
RIGHT TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ON THE CIRCLE OF VICTORIA ROAD KEEP RIGHT TO KARELLANDMAN
STREET PROCEED AND THEN BECOMES R68 AND TURN RIGHT  INTO R621 PROCEED UNTIL DANNHAUSER
TURN RIGHT INTO R621 AND PROCEEDNTHEN RIGHT INTO N11 AND PROCEED THEN TURN LEFT TO ITS
JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND PROCEED  TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO TERMINUS STREET TO NEWCASTLE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED
WITHIN THE NEWCASTLE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT.  STOP AND LOAD FROM TERMINUS STREET PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT TO KIRKLAND STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN ALLEN STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN N11.  PROCEED WITH N11 UNTIL IT
BECOMES LAINGSNEK STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN 
PIENAAR STREET.  PROCEED AND IT THEN BECOMES R23 PROCEED ALONG PAST PERDEKOP THROUGH
MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND CONTINUE INTO STANDERTON INTO BOTHA STREET WITHIN
THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET LEFT INTO
PROVINCIAL ROAD (R23) AND PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD AND BALFOUR AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NATIONAL ROAD N3  PROCEED WITH N3 TURN LEFT TO BARRY MARAIS ROAD TO VOSLOORUS TERMINAL
POINT  WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG.  N2 FROM VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT BACK
TO N3 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO HEIDELBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES R103 (NEVERDEEN)  TURN RIGHT
TO BLACK REEF ROAD AND RIGHT JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD.  PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT
COMPLEX SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF
ROAD TURN LEFT AT ITS JUNCTION LEFT INTO NEVERDEEN ROAD WHICH BECOMES HEIDELBERG ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N3 PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET SITUATED WITHIIN THE JURISDICTION OF
JOHANNESBURG AND OFF-LOAD AT GHANDI SQUARE.  CONTINUE ALONG RISSIK TO WOLMARANS STREET
WHICH BECOMES VILJOEN STREET AND PROCEED ALONG VILJOEN STREET TO ITS JUNCTION WITH M1. AT
THIS JUNCTION PROCEED LEFT INTO M1 AND CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH THE SOWETO GLIDE-OFF AT
THE JUNCTION TURN LEFT AND CONTINUE ALONG SOWETO GLIDE-OFF TO ITS JUNCTION WITH LOD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD. AT THE JUNCTION TURN RIGHT TO THE BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TERMINAL
POINT.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001A(1205962207BP10211201)RESTRICTION ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY TO BARAGWANATH TO
DUNDEE NO PASSENGERS MAY BE UP OR SET DOWN LEAVING NEWCASTLE TERMINUS IN NEWCASTLE
BEFORE REACHING DUNDEE TERMINUS POINT  ON THE RETURN JOURNEY FROM DUNDEE TO
BARAGWANATH NO PASSENGERS MAY BE CONVEYED BETWEEN TO VOSLOORUS AND BARAGWANATH

DEPART     TIME               ARRIVAL          TIME
DUNDEE     07H00               BARAGWANATH     14H00
BARAGWANTH 08H00               DUNDEE          14H00
SCALE OF CHARGES – BARAGWANTH TO DUNDEE : R70:00

7.1.1.2.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

7.1.1.3.

23



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3829

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120593
7

2)  SEASON'S STAR TRADING 96 CC
2002/010780/23

3) P O BOX 32779, BRAAMFONTIEN, JOHANNESBURG,
2009

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001A(1205962207BP10211201)RESTRICTION ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY TO BARAGWANATH TO
DUNDEE NO PASSENGERS MAY BE UP OR SET DOWN LEAVING NEWCASTLE TERMINUS IN NEWCASTLE
BEFORE REACHING DUNDEE TERMINUS POINT  ON THE RETURN JOURNEY FROM DUNDEE TO
BARAGWANATH NO PASSENGERS MAY BE CONVEYED BETWEEN TO VOSLOORUS AND BARAGWANATH

DEPART     TIME               ARRIVAL          TIME
DUNDEE     07H00               BARAGWANATH     14H00
BARAGWANTH 08H00               DUNDEE          14H00
SCALE OF CHARGES – BARAGWANTH TO DUNDEE : R70:00

7.1.1.2.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001(1205962207BP10211200)The conveyance of persons on a particular bus route.
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FORWARD JOURNEY
PASSENGER FROM TERMINAL POINT AT BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN SOWETO WITHIN THE
MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JOHANNESBURG TO DUNDEE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN DUNDEE WITHIN
THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD AND CONTINUE TO
ITS JUNCTION WITH M1 AND PROCEED IN N12 CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 AND PROCEED ALONG N3 LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION WITH R103 (NEDERVEEN) ROAD AND TURN RIGHT ON
THE ROBOT TO ITS JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD ( NO 37) PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT COMPLEX STOP
SITUATED WITHIN MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON AND LOAD.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION R103 ( NEDERVEEN) ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3
AND PROCEED ALONG N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BARRY MARAIS ROAD SITUATED WITH MAGESTERIAL
DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG PROCEED TO VOSLOOORUS TERMINAL POINT STOP AND LOAD.  FROM
VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROA AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BALFOUR-STANDERTON ROAD (N11) PROCEED UNTIL STANDERTON TURN
RIGHT LOMBARD STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET TO STANDERTON BUS TERMINAL
SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON.  TURN LEFT INTO VERY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET PROCEED AND CHANGE TO R23 UNTIL VOLKSRUST WHICH BECOMES DAN
PIENAAR STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO
LANGSHEK ROAD PROCEED TO JOIN WITH N11 PROCEED ALONG N11 TO ITS JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND
CONTINUE WITH ALLEN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRKLANDS STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERMINUS STREET INTO
NEWCASTLE TERMINUS WHICH IS SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE.  TURN BACK
TO TERMINUS STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER
STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N11
CONTINUE WITH IT TO ITS JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT TO R621 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68 INTO
DUNDEE THEN BECOMES KARELLANDMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VICTORIA ROAD PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO WILLSOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT TO BEACON ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET TO DUNDEE BUS RANK SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE.
RETURN JOURNEY PASSENGERS FROM TERMINAL POINT OF DUNDEE TERMINALS SITUATED IN DUNDEE
WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE TO BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN
SOWETO WITHIN THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JAHANNESBURG PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET AND TURN
RIGHT TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ON THE CIRCLE OF VICTORIA ROAD KEEP RIGHT TO KARELLANDMAN
STREET PROCEED AND THEN BECOMES R68 AND TURN RIGHT  INTO R621 PROCEED UNTIL DANNHAUSER
TURN RIGHT INTO R621 AND PROCEEDNTHEN RIGHT INTO N11 AND PROCEED THEN TURN LEFT TO ITS
JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND PROCEED  TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO TERMINUS STREET TO NEWCASTLE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED
WITHIN THE NEWCASTLE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT.  STOP AND LOAD FROM TERMINUS STREET PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT TO KIRKLAND STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN ALLEN STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN N11.  PROCEED WITH N11 UNTIL IT
BECOMES LAINGSNEK STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN 
PIENAAR STREET.  PROCEED AND IT THEN BECOMES R23 PROCEED ALONG PAST PERDEKOP THROUGH
MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND CONTINUE INTO STANDERTON INTO BOTHA STREET WITHIN
THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET LEFT INTO
PROVINCIAL ROAD (R23) AND PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD AND BALFOUR AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NATIONAL ROAD N3  PROCEED WITH N3 TURN LEFT TO BARRY MARAIS ROAD TO VOSLOORUS TERMINAL
POINT  WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG.  N2 FROM VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT BACK
TO N3 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO HEIDELBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES R103 (NEVERDEEN)  TURN RIGHT
TO BLACK REEF ROAD AND RIGHT JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD.  PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT
COMPLEX SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF
ROAD TURN LEFT AT ITS JUNCTION LEFT INTO NEVERDEEN ROAD WHICH BECOMES HEIDELBERG ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N3 PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET SITUATED WITHIIN THE JURISDICTION OF
JOHANNESBURG AND OFF-LOAD AT GHANDI SQUARE.  CONTINUE ALONG RISSIK TO WOLMARANS STREET
WHICH BECOMES VILJOEN STREET AND PROCEED ALONG VILJOEN STREET TO ITS JUNCTION WITH M1. AT
THIS JUNCTION PROCEED LEFT INTO M1 AND CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH THE SOWETO GLIDE-OFF AT
THE JUNCTION TURN LEFT AND CONTINUE ALONG SOWETO GLIDE-OFF TO ITS JUNCTION WITH LOD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD. AT THE JUNCTION TURN RIGHT TO THE BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TERMINAL
POINT.

1) AOGPGP0120593
9

2)  SEASON'S STAR TRADING 96 CC
2002/010780/23

3) P O BOX 32779, BRAAMFONTIEN, JOHANNESBURG,
2009

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001A(1205962207BP10211201)RESTRICTION ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY TO BARAGWANATH TO
DUNDEE NO PASSENGERS MAY BE UP OR SET DOWN LEAVING NEWCASTLE TERMINUS IN NEWCASTLE
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BEFORE REACHING DUNDEE TERMINUS POINT  ON THE RETURN JOURNEY FROM DUNDEE TO
BARAGWANATH NO PASSENGERS MAY BE CONVEYED BETWEEN TO VOSLOORUS AND BARAGWANATH

DEPART     TIME               ARRIVAL          TIME
DUNDEE     07H00               BARAGWANATH     14H00
BARAGWANTH 08H00               DUNDEE          14H00
SCALE OF CHARGES – BARAGWANTH TO DUNDEE : R70:00

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001(1205962207BP10211200)The conveyance of persons on a particular bus route.
FORWARD JOURNEY
PASSENGER FROM TERMINAL POINT AT BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN SOWETO WITHIN THE
MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JOHANNESBURG TO DUNDEE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN DUNDEE WITHIN
THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD AND CONTINUE TO
ITS JUNCTION WITH M1 AND PROCEED IN N12 CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 AND PROCEED ALONG N3 LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION WITH R103 (NEDERVEEN) ROAD AND TURN RIGHT ON
THE ROBOT TO ITS JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD ( NO 37) PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT COMPLEX STOP
SITUATED WITHIN MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON AND LOAD.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION R103 ( NEDERVEEN) ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3
AND PROCEED ALONG N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BARRY MARAIS ROAD SITUATED WITH MAGESTERIAL
DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG PROCEED TO VOSLOOORUS TERMINAL POINT STOP AND LOAD.  FROM
VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROA AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BALFOUR-STANDERTON ROAD (N11) PROCEED UNTIL STANDERTON TURN
RIGHT LOMBARD STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET TO STANDERTON BUS TERMINAL
SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON.  TURN LEFT INTO VERY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET PROCEED AND CHANGE TO R23 UNTIL VOLKSRUST WHICH BECOMES DAN
PIENAAR STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO
LANGSHEK ROAD PROCEED TO JOIN WITH N11 PROCEED ALONG N11 TO ITS JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND
CONTINUE WITH ALLEN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRKLANDS STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERMINUS STREET INTO
NEWCASTLE TERMINUS WHICH IS SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE.  TURN BACK
TO TERMINUS STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER
STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N11
CONTINUE WITH IT TO ITS JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT TO R621 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68 INTO
DUNDEE THEN BECOMES KARELLANDMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VICTORIA ROAD PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO WILLSOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT TO BEACON ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET TO DUNDEE BUS RANK SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE.
RETURN JOURNEY PASSENGERS FROM TERMINAL POINT OF DUNDEE TERMINALS SITUATED IN DUNDEE
WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE TO BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN
SOWETO WITHIN THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JAHANNESBURG PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET AND TURN
RIGHT TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ON THE CIRCLE OF VICTORIA ROAD KEEP RIGHT TO KARELLANDMAN
STREET PROCEED AND THEN BECOMES R68 AND TURN RIGHT  INTO R621 PROCEED UNTIL DANNHAUSER
TURN RIGHT INTO R621 AND PROCEEDNTHEN RIGHT INTO N11 AND PROCEED THEN TURN LEFT TO ITS
JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND PROCEED  TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO TERMINUS STREET TO NEWCASTLE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED
WITHIN THE NEWCASTLE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT.  STOP AND LOAD FROM TERMINUS STREET PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT TO KIRKLAND STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN ALLEN STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN N11.  PROCEED WITH N11 UNTIL IT
BECOMES LAINGSNEK STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN 
PIENAAR STREET.  PROCEED AND IT THEN BECOMES R23 PROCEED ALONG PAST PERDEKOP THROUGH
MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND CONTINUE INTO STANDERTON INTO BOTHA STREET WITHIN
THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET LEFT INTO
PROVINCIAL ROAD (R23) AND PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD AND BALFOUR AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NATIONAL ROAD N3  PROCEED WITH N3 TURN LEFT TO BARRY MARAIS ROAD TO VOSLOORUS TERMINAL
POINT  WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG.  N2 FROM VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT BACK
TO N3 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO HEIDELBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES R103 (NEVERDEEN)  TURN RIGHT
TO BLACK REEF ROAD AND RIGHT JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD.  PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT
COMPLEX SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF
ROAD TURN LEFT AT ITS JUNCTION LEFT INTO NEVERDEEN ROAD WHICH BECOMES HEIDELBERG ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N3 PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET SITUATED WITHIIN THE JURISDICTION OF
JOHANNESBURG AND OFF-LOAD AT GHANDI SQUARE.  CONTINUE ALONG RISSIK TO WOLMARANS STREET
WHICH BECOMES VILJOEN STREET AND PROCEED ALONG VILJOEN STREET TO ITS JUNCTION WITH M1. AT
THIS JUNCTION PROCEED LEFT INTO M1 AND CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH THE SOWETO GLIDE-OFF AT
THE JUNCTION TURN LEFT AND CONTINUE ALONG SOWETO GLIDE-OFF TO ITS JUNCTION WITH LOD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD. AT THE JUNCTION TURN RIGHT TO THE BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TERMINAL
POINT.

7.1.1.2.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

7.1.1.3.
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BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120597
1

2) B.H. NYAWO 7103295337088 3) 1896 ILANDA, EBONY PARK EXT 3, MIDRAND, 1685 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

7.1.1.1.
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9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120598
2

2) FLORENCE QHAKI 8308310627087 3) 408 MOTSOALEDI, DIEPKLOOF, SOWETO, 1862 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120601
1

2)  GIOBERTI INVESTMENTS 1
2002/001265/07

3) 11 HEATH PLACE, ALLIWAY, LONEHILL, 2062 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

7.1.1.1.
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Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120601
3

2) CARMEN DUBE 7808250120085 3) UNIT 44 BELLEMONDE, 37 ELLINGTON ROAD EXT1,
ORMONDE, 2114 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Unscheduled service7.1.1.)

Rosebank (Sandton / Rosebank) (Origin), Midrand (Diepsloot) (Destination) -
GPBRCSHUDUB(1206011205HV00237735)The conveyance: Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: Midrand, Sandton, Bedford View, Soweto & JHB CBD
Origin: Rosebank.
Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________
on the following fixed routes
________________________
(* Delete the item that is not relevant)
Time Tables: This is a scheduled** service available at the following times (**add the relevant timetable
here)_______________________

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.   A predetermined tariff of _______per route which is advertised at ______________as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120602
9

2) AZWIDIVHALEI  EDWARD MAVHUNGU
5409145340087

3) 17602 PHASE 2, DOBSONVILLE, SOWETO, 1865 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)
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Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Soweto Other (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUMAVHUNGUAE(12058V1205VT00238428)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: HORIZON NEW PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: BRAAMFISHERVILLE AND DOBSONVILLE.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00AM AND 07H30AM
Return times:14H00PM AND 16H00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0120603
1

2) HERMAN THAPE 5410055238089 3) 5511 WOLK SREET, BRAAMFISHERVILLE EXT 2,
DOBSONVILLE, 1724 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 7 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Soweto Other (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUTHAPEH(12058V1205VT00238425)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: HORIZON PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: BRAAMFISHERVILLE AND DOBSONVILLE.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00AM AND 07H30AM
Return times:14H00PM AND 16H00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0120603
3

2) MARY KODISANG 5201030752082 3) 5950 MATSEKE DRIVE, DOBSONVILLE, SOWETO,
1863

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)
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1) 2) MARY KODISANG 5201030752082 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Soweto Other (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Roodepoort (Roodepoort) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUKODISANGM(12058V1205VT00238432)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: HORIZON VIEW PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: DOBSONVILLE.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00AM AND 07H30AM
Return times:14H00PM AND 16H00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0120603
4

2) SIVUYILE RAYMOND SILETILE
7407205825086

3) 2265 DIEPKLOOF, DIEPKLOOF, SOWETO, 1862 
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1) 2) 3) 2265 DIEPKLOOF, DIEPKLOOF, SOWETO, 1862 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120604
3

2) PS THANGO 6111020304084 3) 148 MARKET STREET, BOKSBURG,
JOHANNESBURG, 1459 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 

7.1.1.1.
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6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST2(GPGPBRCTOURIS0204268)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120606
2

2) ZAMAJOBE NOMFANELO SITHOLE
8902030457088

3) 42 VILLANOVA, CENTURION, PRETORIA, 0157 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

7.1.1.1.

34



	3840	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

    CONTINUES ON PAGE

Printed by and obtainable from the Government Printer, Bosman Street, Private Bag X85, Pretoria, 0001
Contact Centre  Tel: 012-748 6200. eMail: info.egazette@gpw.gov.za

Publications: Tel: (012) 748 6053, 748 6061, 748 6065

- PART  313842

No. 10177Regulation Gazette Regulasiekoerant

N.B. The Government Printing Works will
not be held responsible for the quality of

“Hard Copies” or “Electronic Files”
submitted for publication purposes

AIDS HELPLINE: 0800-0123-22  Prevention is the cure

Government Gazette
Staatskoerant

R E P U B L I C  O F  S O U T H  A F R I CA
R E P U B L I E K  VA N  S U I D  A F R I K A

Vol. 617 25
November 
November    2016 No. 40438

 PART 31 OF 34

9 7 7 1 6 8 2 5 8 4 0 0 3

ISSN 1682-5843
40438



Printed by and obtainable from the Government Printer, Bosman Street, Private Bag X85, Pretoria, 0001
Contact Centre  Tel: 012-748 6200. eMail: info.egazette@gpw.gov.za

Publications: Tel: (012) 748 6053, 748 6061, 748 6065

- PART  313842

No. 10177Regulation Gazette Regulasiekoerant

N.B. The Government Printing Works will
not be held responsible for the quality of

“Hard Copies” or “Electronic Files”
submitted for publication purposes

AIDS HELPLINE: 0800-0123-22  Prevention is the cure

Government Gazette
Staatskoerant

R E P U B L I C  O F  S O U T H  A F R I CA
R E P U B L I E K  VA N  S U I D  A F R I K A

Vol. 617 25
November 
November    2016 No. 40438

 PART 31 OF 34

9 7 7 1 6 8 2 5 8 4 0 0 3

ISSN 1682-5843
40438



	3842	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETJS01(1360SY1360SY00211007)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120606
3

2) SIPHO VINCENT CELE 81032155100863) 607 SANT PIPER STREET, SWANIEVILLE,
SWANIEVILLE, 1734 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETJS01(1360SY1360SY00211007)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
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before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120606
6

2) NNYALLENG REBECCA MOTIKOE
7007190296085

3) 1921 TSUBAKI STREET, DUBE VILLAGE, SOWETO,
1801

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETTTCR(12059J12059J00238105)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. 
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Turf and Turf Club Road in Johannesburg Metro. 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
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(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120606
8

2) TEBOGO KOOS LETSHELE
8410145481084

3) P.O BOX 93809, YEOVILLE, JHB, 2143 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:

7.1.1.1.

38



	3846	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120609
8

2) BONGINKOSI VICTOR MKALIPI
8105065580085

3) 61 LIVINGSTONE AVENUE, VEREENIGING,
VEREENIGING, 1939 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.

7.1.1.1.
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9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120611
6

2) REGINALD RAMABELE 73120356600853) UNIT 5 BLOCK 25, PHONIX VIEW ESTATE,
MIDRAND, 1682 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
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including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETHC1(1360LT12059J00204039)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120616
4

2) TSHIKONELO  RONALD KHWERANA
7610025564088

3) 117678  NGAKANE STREET, ORLANDO WEST,
ORLANDO, 1804 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable

7.1.1.1.
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Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120616
6

2) MANIKI THOMAS MAHORI
7808225429082

3) 3 HORNBILL STREET, UNIT 570 JUSKEI VIEW,
MIDRAND, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)
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1) 2) 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
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Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120618
1

2) SANELE WELCOME MTHIMKHULU
8009145430081

3) 401  Diana lane, 5 nongqai park, Lynwood, 0081 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CNR JEPPE & ESSELEN STREET(SUNNYSIDE) IN TSHWANE
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES. -
GPBRCMETPTA5(1205NB1205NB00205151)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CNR JEPPE & ESSELEN STREET(SUNNYSIDE) IN TSHWANE
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
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adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120619
0

2)  POFERA (PTY) LTD 2015/218080/07 3) 190 ALESIA AVENUE, LE JARDIN AVIANTO VILA
ROAD, MULDERSDRIFT, 1747 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance :  Charter type service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to points
within the province of Gauteng.
Origin: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
Description: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common destination
within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting points within
the Province of Gauteng. 
Time Tables: Pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCCHARTER(12059J12059J00204008)The conveyance :  Charter type service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to points
within the province of Gauteng.
Origin: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
Description: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common destination
within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting points within
the Province of Gauteng. 
Time Tables: Pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
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Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120619
7

2) DINGILIZWE LUNGA 8006136047080 3) 92 SNYMAN STREET, SPRINGS, EKURHULENI, 1559

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120619
9

2)  TANGO MARKETING AND MORE (PTY)
LTD 2012/207781/07

3) 61 GERTY STREET, SOPHIA TOWN, JHB, 2092 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Unscheduled service7.1.1.)

Auckland Park (Northcliff) (Origin), Centurion (Centurion) (Destination) -
GPBRCSHUTANGO(1205FW1205MG10238625)The conveyance: Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: FOURWAYS,JOHANNESBURG,PRETORIA CBD,ROSEBANK,SANDTON,KEMPTON PARK, OR TAMBO
INTERNATIONAL AND CENTURION.
Origin: .
Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________
on the following fixed routes
________________________
(* Delete the item that is not relevant)
Time Tables: This is an  unscheduled service 

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.  A predetermined tariff of SEE ATTACHED per route which is advertised at GAUTENG as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120620
0

2)  ONBOARD LINK 2016/393987/07 3) 19 55LONG STREET, KEMPTON PARK, KEMPTON
PARK, 1618 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 8 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area

7.1.1.1.
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or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST(12059J12059J00204015)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120620
8

2) MFUNDO KNOWLEDGE MTHEMBU
8703105402086

3) 10 ANDERSON STREET, MARSHALLTOWN, JHB,
2000

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.

7.1.1.1.
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4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120621
0

2) AVISEN PILLAY 8311255183082 3) 165 BELLAIRS DRIVE, 5 TIVOLI  GARDENS,
NORTHRIDING, 2194 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).

7.1.1.1.
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Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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1) AOGPGP0120621
1

2) SAKHILE MBUSO MAZIBUKO
9002105350083

3) 21 MAIDI STREET, LOTUS GARDERNS, PRETORIA,
0008

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

7.1.1.1.
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They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120621
3

2) BONGANE BENJAMIN
MANGQANGWANE 7404055367087

3) 2620 KAGISO AVENUE, KAGISO, KAGISO, 1754 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120634
2

2) HLENSIWE BRIDGET TEMBO
7708200275080

3) 48 KOMARI STREET, PAULSHOF EXT 10,
PAULSHOF, 2055 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)

7.1.1.1.
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IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120634 2)  SAIGAMA VENTURES 2015/363945/073) 42 VILLA TOBAGO, 5 EDISON CRESCENT,
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1)
6

2)  SAIGAMA VENTURES 2015/363945/073)
SUNINGHILL, 2152 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 

7.1.1.1.
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the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120635
0

2) MANDLENKOSI NYONI 75052563810893) 3948 KAALFONTEIN EXT 9, TEMBISA, KEMPTON
PARK, 1632 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

7.1.1.1.
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2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120635
6

2) BROOK MAMO GEZAHEGN
7009116060264

3) 75 BRISTOL ROAD, PARKWOOD, JHB, 2132 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.

7.1.1.1.
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National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120636
6

2) TEBOGO EDDY MOROATSHEHLA
7501016065088

3) 3926 DIEPSLOOT EXT 6, DIEPSLOOT, RANDBURG,
2194

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of

7.1.1.1.
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determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120636
8

2) TEBOGO EDDY MOROATSHEHLA
7501016065088

3) 3926 DIEPSLOOT EXT 6, DIEPSLOOT, RANDBURG,
2194

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

7.1.1.1.
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Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120636
9

2) SIYABONGA MATHINTELA
8305215713087

3) 457 HLATSHWAYO STREET, ORLANDO EAST,
SOWETO, 1804 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb271 (13 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 

CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119141
4

2) SUNROCK GUESTHOUSE (PTY) LTD
2006/031066/07

3) 11 PARK STR, KEMPTON PARK, KEMPTON PARK,
1620

4) LGPGP01111500 New OL 5) 1 x 7 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST2(GPGPBRCTOURIS0204268)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.

7.1.1.1.
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8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120546
7

2) KALPESH THAKOR 8611185192081 3) 12 oriole crescent, lenasia south ext1,
JOHANNESBURG, 1829 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER HARRISON & FOX STREET (JHB - CBD) in JHB
Metro.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribe.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETHFS(135KE7135KE700212532)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER HARRISON & FOX STREET (JHB - CBD) in JHB
Metro.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
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prescribe.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120549
4

2)  TJG DESIGN 2008/224170/23 3) 30 LAKE LUSO 4TH AVENUE, FLORIDA LAKE,
FLORIDA, 1709 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 4TH  AVENUE FLORIDA STREET (name of area of ranking
facility in Gauteng)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land 1.Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETFLORIDA(1205F31205F300238034)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).

7.1.1.1.
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Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from 4TH  AVENUE FLORIDA STREET (name of area of ranking
facility in Gauteng)
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land 1.Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity’s
approval.
8.A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120592
7

2)  SEASON'S STAR TRADING 96 CC
2002/010780/23

3) P O BOX 32779, BRAAMFONTIEN, JOHANNESBURG,
2009

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 64 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001A(1205962207BP10211201)RESTRICTION ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY TO BARAGWANATH TO
DUNDEE NO PASSENGERS MAY BE UP OR SET DOWN LEAVING NEWCASTLE TERMINUS IN NEWCASTLE
BEFORE REACHING DUNDEE TERMINUS POINT  ON THE RETURN JOURNEY FROM DUNDEE TO
BARAGWANATH NO PASSENGERS MAY BE CONVEYED BETWEEN TO VOSLOORUS AND BARAGWANATH

DEPART     TIME               ARRIVAL          TIME
DUNDEE     07H00               BARAGWANATH     14H00
BARAGWANTH 08H00               DUNDEE          14H00
SCALE OF CHARGES – BARAGWANTH TO DUNDEE : R70:00

7.1.1.1.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001(1205962207BP10211200)The conveyance of persons on a particular bus route.
FORWARD JOURNEY
PASSENGER FROM TERMINAL POINT AT BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN SOWETO WITHIN THE
MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JOHANNESBURG TO DUNDEE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN DUNDEE WITHIN
THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD AND CONTINUE TO
ITS JUNCTION WITH M1 AND PROCEED IN N12 CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 AND PROCEED ALONG N3 LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION WITH R103 (NEDERVEEN) ROAD AND TURN RIGHT ON
THE ROBOT TO ITS JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD ( NO 37) PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT COMPLEX STOP
SITUATED WITHIN MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON AND LOAD.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION R103 ( NEDERVEEN) ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3
AND PROCEED ALONG N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BARRY MARAIS ROAD SITUATED WITH MAGESTERIAL
DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG PROCEED TO VOSLOOORUS TERMINAL POINT STOP AND LOAD.  FROM
VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROA AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BALFOUR-STANDERTON ROAD (N11) PROCEED UNTIL STANDERTON TURN
RIGHT LOMBARD STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET TO STANDERTON BUS TERMINAL
SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON.  TURN LEFT INTO VERY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET PROCEED AND CHANGE TO R23 UNTIL VOLKSRUST WHICH BECOMES DAN

7.1.1.2.
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PIENAAR STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO
LANGSHEK ROAD PROCEED TO JOIN WITH N11 PROCEED ALONG N11 TO ITS JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND
CONTINUE WITH ALLEN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRKLANDS STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERMINUS STREET INTO
NEWCASTLE TERMINUS WHICH IS SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE.  TURN BACK
TO TERMINUS STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER
STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N11
CONTINUE WITH IT TO ITS JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT TO R621 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68 INTO
DUNDEE THEN BECOMES KARELLANDMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VICTORIA ROAD PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO WILLSOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT TO BEACON ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET TO DUNDEE BUS RANK SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE.
RETURN JOURNEY PASSENGERS FROM TERMINAL POINT OF DUNDEE TERMINALS SITUATED IN DUNDEE
WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE TO BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN
SOWETO WITHIN THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JAHANNESBURG PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET AND TURN
RIGHT TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ON THE CIRCLE OF VICTORIA ROAD KEEP RIGHT TO KARELLANDMAN
STREET PROCEED AND THEN BECOMES R68 AND TURN RIGHT  INTO R621 PROCEED UNTIL DANNHAUSER
TURN RIGHT INTO R621 AND PROCEEDNTHEN RIGHT INTO N11 AND PROCEED THEN TURN LEFT TO ITS
JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND PROCEED  TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO TERMINUS STREET TO NEWCASTLE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED
WITHIN THE NEWCASTLE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT.  STOP AND LOAD FROM TERMINUS STREET PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT TO KIRKLAND STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN ALLEN STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN N11.  PROCEED WITH N11 UNTIL IT
BECOMES LAINGSNEK STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN 
PIENAAR STREET.  PROCEED AND IT THEN BECOMES R23 PROCEED ALONG PAST PERDEKOP THROUGH
MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND CONTINUE INTO STANDERTON INTO BOTHA STREET WITHIN
THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET LEFT INTO
PROVINCIAL ROAD (R23) AND PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD AND BALFOUR AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NATIONAL ROAD N3  PROCEED WITH N3 TURN LEFT TO BARRY MARAIS ROAD TO VOSLOORUS TERMINAL
POINT  WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG.  N2 FROM VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT BACK
TO N3 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO HEIDELBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES R103 (NEVERDEEN)  TURN RIGHT
TO BLACK REEF ROAD AND RIGHT JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD.  PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT
COMPLEX SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF
ROAD TURN LEFT AT ITS JUNCTION LEFT INTO NEVERDEEN ROAD WHICH BECOMES HEIDELBERG ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N3 PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET SITUATED WITHIIN THE JURISDICTION OF
JOHANNESBURG AND OFF-LOAD AT GHANDI SQUARE.  CONTINUE ALONG RISSIK TO WOLMARANS STREET
WHICH BECOMES VILJOEN STREET AND PROCEED ALONG VILJOEN STREET TO ITS JUNCTION WITH M1. AT
THIS JUNCTION PROCEED LEFT INTO M1 AND CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH THE SOWETO GLIDE-OFF AT
THE JUNCTION TURN LEFT AND CONTINUE ALONG SOWETO GLIDE-OFF TO ITS JUNCTION WITH LOD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD. AT THE JUNCTION TURN RIGHT TO THE BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TERMINAL
POINT.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

7.1.1.3.
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namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120593
1

2)  SEASON'S STAR TRADING 96 CC
2002/010780/23

3) P O BOX 32779, BRAAMFONTIEN, JOHANNESBURG,
2009

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001A(1205962207BP10211201)RESTRICTION ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY TO BARAGWANATH TO
DUNDEE NO PASSENGERS MAY BE UP OR SET DOWN LEAVING NEWCASTLE TERMINUS IN NEWCASTLE
BEFORE REACHING DUNDEE TERMINUS POINT  ON THE RETURN JOURNEY FROM DUNDEE TO
BARAGWANATH NO PASSENGERS MAY BE CONVEYED BETWEEN TO VOSLOORUS AND BARAGWANATH

DEPART     TIME               ARRIVAL          TIME
DUNDEE     07H00               BARAGWANATH     14H00
BARAGWANTH 08H00               DUNDEE          14H00
SCALE OF CHARGES – BARAGWANTH TO DUNDEE : R70:00

7.1.1.1.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001(1205962207BP10211200)The conveyance of persons on a particular bus route.
FORWARD JOURNEY
PASSENGER FROM TERMINAL POINT AT BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN SOWETO WITHIN THE
MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JOHANNESBURG TO DUNDEE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN DUNDEE WITHIN
THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD AND CONTINUE TO
ITS JUNCTION WITH M1 AND PROCEED IN N12 CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 AND PROCEED ALONG N3 LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION WITH R103 (NEDERVEEN) ROAD AND TURN RIGHT ON
THE ROBOT TO ITS JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD ( NO 37) PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT COMPLEX STOP
SITUATED WITHIN MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON AND LOAD.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION R103 ( NEDERVEEN) ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3
AND PROCEED ALONG N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BARRY MARAIS ROAD SITUATED WITH MAGESTERIAL
DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG PROCEED TO VOSLOOORUS TERMINAL POINT STOP AND LOAD.  FROM
VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROA AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BALFOUR-STANDERTON ROAD (N11) PROCEED UNTIL STANDERTON TURN
RIGHT LOMBARD STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET TO STANDERTON BUS TERMINAL
SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON.  TURN LEFT INTO VERY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET PROCEED AND CHANGE TO R23 UNTIL VOLKSRUST WHICH BECOMES DAN
PIENAAR STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO
LANGSHEK ROAD PROCEED TO JOIN WITH N11 PROCEED ALONG N11 TO ITS JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND
CONTINUE WITH ALLEN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRKLANDS STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERMINUS STREET INTO
NEWCASTLE TERMINUS WHICH IS SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE.  TURN BACK
TO TERMINUS STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER
STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N11
CONTINUE WITH IT TO ITS JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT TO R621 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68 INTO
DUNDEE THEN BECOMES KARELLANDMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VICTORIA ROAD PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO WILLSOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT TO BEACON ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET TO DUNDEE BUS RANK SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE.
RETURN JOURNEY PASSENGERS FROM TERMINAL POINT OF DUNDEE TERMINALS SITUATED IN DUNDEE
WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE TO BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN
SOWETO WITHIN THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JAHANNESBURG PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET AND TURN
RIGHT TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ON THE CIRCLE OF VICTORIA ROAD KEEP RIGHT TO KARELLANDMAN
STREET PROCEED AND THEN BECOMES R68 AND TURN RIGHT  INTO R621 PROCEED UNTIL DANNHAUSER
TURN RIGHT INTO R621 AND PROCEEDNTHEN RIGHT INTO N11 AND PROCEED THEN TURN LEFT TO ITS
JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND PROCEED  TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO TERMINUS STREET TO NEWCASTLE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED
WITHIN THE NEWCASTLE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT.  STOP AND LOAD FROM TERMINUS STREET PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT TO KIRKLAND STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN ALLEN STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN N11.  PROCEED WITH N11 UNTIL IT
BECOMES LAINGSNEK STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN 
PIENAAR STREET.  PROCEED AND IT THEN BECOMES R23 PROCEED ALONG PAST PERDEKOP THROUGH
MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND CONTINUE INTO STANDERTON INTO BOTHA STREET WITHIN
THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET LEFT INTO
PROVINCIAL ROAD (R23) AND PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD AND BALFOUR AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN

7.1.1.2.
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NATIONAL ROAD N3  PROCEED WITH N3 TURN LEFT TO BARRY MARAIS ROAD TO VOSLOORUS TERMINAL
POINT  WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG.  N2 FROM VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT BACK
TO N3 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO HEIDELBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES R103 (NEVERDEEN)  TURN RIGHT
TO BLACK REEF ROAD AND RIGHT JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD.  PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT
COMPLEX SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF
ROAD TURN LEFT AT ITS JUNCTION LEFT INTO NEVERDEEN ROAD WHICH BECOMES HEIDELBERG ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N3 PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET SITUATED WITHIIN THE JURISDICTION OF
JOHANNESBURG AND OFF-LOAD AT GHANDI SQUARE.  CONTINUE ALONG RISSIK TO WOLMARANS STREET
WHICH BECOMES VILJOEN STREET AND PROCEED ALONG VILJOEN STREET TO ITS JUNCTION WITH M1. AT
THIS JUNCTION PROCEED LEFT INTO M1 AND CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH THE SOWETO GLIDE-OFF AT
THE JUNCTION TURN LEFT AND CONTINUE ALONG SOWETO GLIDE-OFF TO ITS JUNCTION WITH LOD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD. AT THE JUNCTION TURN RIGHT TO THE BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TERMINAL
POINT.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.3.

1) AOGPGP0120593
4

2)  SEASON'S STAR TRADING 96 CC
2002/010780/23

3) P O BOX 32779, BRAAMFONTIEN, JOHANNESBURG,
2009

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 64 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

7.1.1.1.
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Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -

GPSSTBUS001(1205962207BP10211200)The conveyance of persons on a particular bus route.

FORWARD JOURNEY

PASSENGER FROM TERMINAL POINT AT BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN SOWETO WITHIN THE

MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JOHANNESBURG TO DUNDEE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN DUNDEE WITHIN

THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD AND CONTINUE TO

ITS JUNCTION WITH M1 AND PROCEED IN N12 CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO

N3 AND PROCEED ALONG N3 LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION WITH R103 (NEDERVEEN) ROAD AND TURN RIGHT ON

THE ROBOT TO ITS JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD ( NO 37) PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT COMPLEX STOP

SITUATED WITHIN MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON AND LOAD.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF ROAD

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION R103 ( NEDERVEEN) ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3

AND PROCEED ALONG N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BARRY MARAIS ROAD SITUATED WITH MAGESTERIAL

DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG PROCEED TO VOSLOOORUS TERMINAL POINT STOP AND LOAD.  FROM

VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROA AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO

JOIN N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BALFOUR-STANDERTON ROAD (N11) PROCEED UNTIL STANDERTON TURN

RIGHT LOMBARD STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET TO STANDERTON BUS TERMINAL

SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON.  TURN LEFT INTO VERY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET PROCEED AND CHANGE TO R23 UNTIL VOLKSRUST WHICH BECOMES DAN

PIENAAR STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO

LANGSHEK ROAD PROCEED TO JOIN WITH N11 PROCEED ALONG N11 TO ITS JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND

CONTINUE WITH ALLEN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO KIRKLANDS STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERMINUS STREET INTO

NEWCASTLE TERMINUS WHICH IS SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE.  TURN BACK

TO TERMINUS STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER

STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N11

CONTINUE WITH IT TO ITS JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT TO R621 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68 INTO

DUNDEE THEN BECOMES KARELLANDMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VICTORIA ROAD PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT TO WILLSOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT TO BEACON ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SMITH

STREET TO DUNDEE BUS RANK SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE.

RETURN JOURNEY PASSENGERS FROM TERMINAL POINT OF DUNDEE TERMINALS SITUATED IN DUNDEE

WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE TO BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN

SOWETO WITHIN THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JAHANNESBURG PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET AND TURN

RIGHT TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ON THE CIRCLE OF VICTORIA ROAD KEEP RIGHT TO KARELLANDMAN

STREET PROCEED AND THEN BECOMES R68 AND TURN RIGHT  INTO R621 PROCEED UNTIL DANNHAUSER

TURN RIGHT INTO R621 AND PROCEEDNTHEN RIGHT INTO N11 AND PROCEED THEN TURN LEFT TO ITS

JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND PROCEED  TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO

KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO TERMINUS STREET TO NEWCASTLE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED

WITHIN THE NEWCASTLE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT.  STOP AND LOAD FROM TERMINUS STREET PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT TO KIRKLAND STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN ALLEN STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN N11.  PROCEED WITH N11 UNTIL IT

BECOMES LAINGSNEK STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN 

PIENAAR STREET.  PROCEED AND IT THEN BECOMES R23 PROCEED ALONG PAST PERDEKOP THROUGH

MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND CONTINUE INTO STANDERTON INTO BOTHA STREET WITHIN

THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET LEFT INTO

PROVINCIAL ROAD (R23) AND PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD AND BALFOUR AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN

NATIONAL ROAD N3  PROCEED WITH N3 TURN LEFT TO BARRY MARAIS ROAD TO VOSLOORUS TERMINAL

POINT  WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG.  N2 FROM VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT BACK

TO N3 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO HEIDELBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES R103 (NEVERDEEN)  TURN RIGHT

TO BLACK REEF ROAD AND RIGHT JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD.  PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT

COMPLEX SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF

7.1.1.2.
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ROAD TURN LEFT AT ITS JUNCTION LEFT INTO NEVERDEEN ROAD WHICH BECOMES HEIDELBERG ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N3 PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET SITUATED WITHIIN THE JURISDICTION OF
JOHANNESBURG AND OFF-LOAD AT GHANDI SQUARE.  CONTINUE ALONG RISSIK TO WOLMARANS STREET
WHICH BECOMES VILJOEN STREET AND PROCEED ALONG VILJOEN STREET TO ITS JUNCTION WITH M1. AT
THIS JUNCTION PROCEED LEFT INTO M1 AND CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH THE SOWETO GLIDE-OFF AT
THE JUNCTION TURN LEFT AND CONTINUE ALONG SOWETO GLIDE-OFF TO ITS JUNCTION WITH LOD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD. AT THE JUNCTION TURN RIGHT TO THE BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TERMINAL
POINT.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001A(1205962207BP10211201)RESTRICTION ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY TO BARAGWANATH TO
DUNDEE NO PASSENGERS MAY BE UP OR SET DOWN LEAVING NEWCASTLE TERMINUS IN NEWCASTLE
BEFORE REACHING DUNDEE TERMINUS POINT  ON THE RETURN JOURNEY FROM DUNDEE TO
BARAGWANATH NO PASSENGERS MAY BE CONVEYED BETWEEN TO VOSLOORUS AND BARAGWANATH

DEPART     TIME               ARRIVAL          TIME
DUNDEE     07H00               BARAGWANATH     14H00
BARAGWANTH 08H00               DUNDEE          14H00
SCALE OF CHARGES – BARAGWANTH TO DUNDEE : R70:00

7.1.1.3.

1) AOGPGP0120593
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4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001A(1205962207BP10211201)RESTRICTION ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY TO BARAGWANATH TO
DUNDEE NO PASSENGERS MAY BE UP OR SET DOWN LEAVING NEWCASTLE TERMINUS IN NEWCASTLE
BEFORE REACHING DUNDEE TERMINUS POINT  ON THE RETURN JOURNEY FROM DUNDEE TO
BARAGWANATH NO PASSENGERS MAY BE CONVEYED BETWEEN TO VOSLOORUS AND BARAGWANATH

DEPART     TIME               ARRIVAL          TIME
DUNDEE     07H00               BARAGWANATH     14H00
BARAGWANTH 08H00               DUNDEE          14H00
SCALE OF CHARGES – BARAGWANTH TO DUNDEE : R70:00

7.1.1.1.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

7.1.1.2.
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namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001(1205962207BP10211200)The conveyance of persons on a particular bus route.
FORWARD JOURNEY
PASSENGER FROM TERMINAL POINT AT BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN SOWETO WITHIN THE
MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JOHANNESBURG TO DUNDEE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN DUNDEE WITHIN
THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD AND CONTINUE TO
ITS JUNCTION WITH M1 AND PROCEED IN N12 CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 AND PROCEED ALONG N3 LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION WITH R103 (NEDERVEEN) ROAD AND TURN RIGHT ON
THE ROBOT TO ITS JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD ( NO 37) PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT COMPLEX STOP
SITUATED WITHIN MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON AND LOAD.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION R103 ( NEDERVEEN) ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3
AND PROCEED ALONG N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BARRY MARAIS ROAD SITUATED WITH MAGESTERIAL
DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG PROCEED TO VOSLOOORUS TERMINAL POINT STOP AND LOAD.  FROM
VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROA AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BALFOUR-STANDERTON ROAD (N11) PROCEED UNTIL STANDERTON TURN
RIGHT LOMBARD STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET TO STANDERTON BUS TERMINAL
SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON.  TURN LEFT INTO VERY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET PROCEED AND CHANGE TO R23 UNTIL VOLKSRUST WHICH BECOMES DAN
PIENAAR STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO
LANGSHEK ROAD PROCEED TO JOIN WITH N11 PROCEED ALONG N11 TO ITS JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND
CONTINUE WITH ALLEN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRKLANDS STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERMINUS STREET INTO
NEWCASTLE TERMINUS WHICH IS SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE.  TURN BACK
TO TERMINUS STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER
STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N11
CONTINUE WITH IT TO ITS JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT TO R621 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68 INTO
DUNDEE THEN BECOMES KARELLANDMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VICTORIA ROAD PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO WILLSOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT TO BEACON ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET TO DUNDEE BUS RANK SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE.
RETURN JOURNEY PASSENGERS FROM TERMINAL POINT OF DUNDEE TERMINALS SITUATED IN DUNDEE
WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE TO BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN
SOWETO WITHIN THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JAHANNESBURG PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET AND TURN
RIGHT TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ON THE CIRCLE OF VICTORIA ROAD KEEP RIGHT TO KARELLANDMAN
STREET PROCEED AND THEN BECOMES R68 AND TURN RIGHT  INTO R621 PROCEED UNTIL DANNHAUSER
TURN RIGHT INTO R621 AND PROCEEDNTHEN RIGHT INTO N11 AND PROCEED THEN TURN LEFT TO ITS
JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND PROCEED  TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO TERMINUS STREET TO NEWCASTLE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED
WITHIN THE NEWCASTLE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT.  STOP AND LOAD FROM TERMINUS STREET PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT TO KIRKLAND STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN ALLEN STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN N11.  PROCEED WITH N11 UNTIL IT
BECOMES LAINGSNEK STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN 
PIENAAR STREET.  PROCEED AND IT THEN BECOMES R23 PROCEED ALONG PAST PERDEKOP THROUGH
MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND CONTINUE INTO STANDERTON INTO BOTHA STREET WITHIN
THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET LEFT INTO
PROVINCIAL ROAD (R23) AND PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD AND BALFOUR AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NATIONAL ROAD N3  PROCEED WITH N3 TURN LEFT TO BARRY MARAIS ROAD TO VOSLOORUS TERMINAL
POINT  WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG.  N2 FROM VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT BACK
TO N3 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO HEIDELBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES R103 (NEVERDEEN)  TURN RIGHT
TO BLACK REEF ROAD AND RIGHT JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD.  PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT
COMPLEX SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF
ROAD TURN LEFT AT ITS JUNCTION LEFT INTO NEVERDEEN ROAD WHICH BECOMES HEIDELBERG ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N3 PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET SITUATED WITHIIN THE JURISDICTION OF
JOHANNESBURG AND OFF-LOAD AT GHANDI SQUARE.  CONTINUE ALONG RISSIK TO WOLMARANS STREET
WHICH BECOMES VILJOEN STREET AND PROCEED ALONG VILJOEN STREET TO ITS JUNCTION WITH M1. AT
THIS JUNCTION PROCEED LEFT INTO M1 AND CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH THE SOWETO GLIDE-OFF AT
THE JUNCTION TURN LEFT AND CONTINUE ALONG SOWETO GLIDE-OFF TO ITS JUNCTION WITH LOD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD. AT THE JUNCTION TURN RIGHT TO THE BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TERMINAL
POINT.

7.1.1.3.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001(1205962207BP10211200)The conveyance of persons on a particular bus route.
FORWARD JOURNEY
PASSENGER FROM TERMINAL POINT AT BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN SOWETO WITHIN THE
MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JOHANNESBURG TO DUNDEE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN DUNDEE WITHIN
THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD AND CONTINUE TO
ITS JUNCTION WITH M1 AND PROCEED IN N12 CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 AND PROCEED ALONG N3 LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION WITH R103 (NEDERVEEN) ROAD AND TURN RIGHT ON
THE ROBOT TO ITS JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD ( NO 37) PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT COMPLEX STOP
SITUATED WITHIN MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON AND LOAD.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION R103 ( NEDERVEEN) ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3
AND PROCEED ALONG N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BARRY MARAIS ROAD SITUATED WITH MAGESTERIAL
DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG PROCEED TO VOSLOOORUS TERMINAL POINT STOP AND LOAD.  FROM
VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROA AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BALFOUR-STANDERTON ROAD (N11) PROCEED UNTIL STANDERTON TURN
RIGHT LOMBARD STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET TO STANDERTON BUS TERMINAL
SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON.  TURN LEFT INTO VERY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET PROCEED AND CHANGE TO R23 UNTIL VOLKSRUST WHICH BECOMES DAN
PIENAAR STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO
LANGSHEK ROAD PROCEED TO JOIN WITH N11 PROCEED ALONG N11 TO ITS JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND
CONTINUE WITH ALLEN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRKLANDS STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERMINUS STREET INTO
NEWCASTLE TERMINUS WHICH IS SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE.  TURN BACK
TO TERMINUS STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER
STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N11
CONTINUE WITH IT TO ITS JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT TO R621 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68 INTO
DUNDEE THEN BECOMES KARELLANDMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VICTORIA ROAD PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO WILLSOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT TO BEACON ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET TO DUNDEE BUS RANK SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE.
RETURN JOURNEY PASSENGERS FROM TERMINAL POINT OF DUNDEE TERMINALS SITUATED IN DUNDEE
WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE TO BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN
SOWETO WITHIN THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JAHANNESBURG PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET AND TURN
RIGHT TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ON THE CIRCLE OF VICTORIA ROAD KEEP RIGHT TO KARELLANDMAN
STREET PROCEED AND THEN BECOMES R68 AND TURN RIGHT  INTO R621 PROCEED UNTIL DANNHAUSER

7.1.1.2.
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TURN RIGHT INTO R621 AND PROCEEDNTHEN RIGHT INTO N11 AND PROCEED THEN TURN LEFT TO ITS
JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND PROCEED  TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO TERMINUS STREET TO NEWCASTLE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED
WITHIN THE NEWCASTLE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT.  STOP AND LOAD FROM TERMINUS STREET PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT TO KIRKLAND STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN ALLEN STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN N11.  PROCEED WITH N11 UNTIL IT
BECOMES LAINGSNEK STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN 
PIENAAR STREET.  PROCEED AND IT THEN BECOMES R23 PROCEED ALONG PAST PERDEKOP THROUGH
MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND CONTINUE INTO STANDERTON INTO BOTHA STREET WITHIN
THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET LEFT INTO
PROVINCIAL ROAD (R23) AND PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD AND BALFOUR AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NATIONAL ROAD N3  PROCEED WITH N3 TURN LEFT TO BARRY MARAIS ROAD TO VOSLOORUS TERMINAL
POINT  WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG.  N2 FROM VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT BACK
TO N3 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO HEIDELBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES R103 (NEVERDEEN)  TURN RIGHT
TO BLACK REEF ROAD AND RIGHT JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD.  PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT
COMPLEX SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF
ROAD TURN LEFT AT ITS JUNCTION LEFT INTO NEVERDEEN ROAD WHICH BECOMES HEIDELBERG ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N3 PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET SITUATED WITHIIN THE JURISDICTION OF
JOHANNESBURG AND OFF-LOAD AT GHANDI SQUARE.  CONTINUE ALONG RISSIK TO WOLMARANS STREET
WHICH BECOMES VILJOEN STREET AND PROCEED ALONG VILJOEN STREET TO ITS JUNCTION WITH M1. AT
THIS JUNCTION PROCEED LEFT INTO M1 AND CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH THE SOWETO GLIDE-OFF AT
THE JUNCTION TURN LEFT AND CONTINUE ALONG SOWETO GLIDE-OFF TO ITS JUNCTION WITH LOD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD. AT THE JUNCTION TURN RIGHT TO THE BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TERMINAL
POINT.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001A(1205962207BP10211201)RESTRICTION ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY TO BARAGWANATH TO
DUNDEE NO PASSENGERS MAY BE UP OR SET DOWN LEAVING NEWCASTLE TERMINUS IN NEWCASTLE
BEFORE REACHING DUNDEE TERMINUS POINT  ON THE RETURN JOURNEY FROM DUNDEE TO
BARAGWANATH NO PASSENGERS MAY BE CONVEYED BETWEEN TO VOSLOORUS AND BARAGWANATH

DEPART     TIME               ARRIVAL          TIME
DUNDEE     07H00               BARAGWANATH     14H00
BARAGWANTH 08H00               DUNDEE          14H00
SCALE OF CHARGES – BARAGWANTH TO DUNDEE : R70:00

7.1.1.3.
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001(1205962207BP10211200)The conveyance of persons on a particular bus route.
FORWARD JOURNEY
PASSENGER FROM TERMINAL POINT AT BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN SOWETO WITHIN THE
MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JOHANNESBURG TO DUNDEE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN DUNDEE WITHIN
THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD AND CONTINUE TO
ITS JUNCTION WITH M1 AND PROCEED IN N12 CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 AND PROCEED ALONG N3 LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION WITH R103 (NEDERVEEN) ROAD AND TURN RIGHT ON
THE ROBOT TO ITS JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD ( NO 37) PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT COMPLEX STOP
SITUATED WITHIN MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON AND LOAD.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION R103 ( NEDERVEEN) ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3
AND PROCEED ALONG N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BARRY MARAIS ROAD SITUATED WITH MAGESTERIAL
DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG PROCEED TO VOSLOOORUS TERMINAL POINT STOP AND LOAD.  FROM
VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROA AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BALFOUR-STANDERTON ROAD (N11) PROCEED UNTIL STANDERTON TURN
RIGHT LOMBARD STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET TO STANDERTON BUS TERMINAL
SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON.  TURN LEFT INTO VERY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET PROCEED AND CHANGE TO R23 UNTIL VOLKSRUST WHICH BECOMES DAN
PIENAAR STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO
LANGSHEK ROAD PROCEED TO JOIN WITH N11 PROCEED ALONG N11 TO ITS JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND
CONTINUE WITH ALLEN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRKLANDS STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERMINUS STREET INTO
NEWCASTLE TERMINUS WHICH IS SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE.  TURN BACK
TO TERMINUS STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER

7.1.1.1.
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STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N11
CONTINUE WITH IT TO ITS JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT TO R621 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68 INTO
DUNDEE THEN BECOMES KARELLANDMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VICTORIA ROAD PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO WILLSOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT TO BEACON ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET TO DUNDEE BUS RANK SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE.
RETURN JOURNEY PASSENGERS FROM TERMINAL POINT OF DUNDEE TERMINALS SITUATED IN DUNDEE
WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE TO BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN
SOWETO WITHIN THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JAHANNESBURG PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET AND TURN
RIGHT TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ON THE CIRCLE OF VICTORIA ROAD KEEP RIGHT TO KARELLANDMAN
STREET PROCEED AND THEN BECOMES R68 AND TURN RIGHT  INTO R621 PROCEED UNTIL DANNHAUSER
TURN RIGHT INTO R621 AND PROCEEDNTHEN RIGHT INTO N11 AND PROCEED THEN TURN LEFT TO ITS
JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND PROCEED  TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO TERMINUS STREET TO NEWCASTLE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED
WITHIN THE NEWCASTLE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT.  STOP AND LOAD FROM TERMINUS STREET PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT TO KIRKLAND STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN ALLEN STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN N11.  PROCEED WITH N11 UNTIL IT
BECOMES LAINGSNEK STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN 
PIENAAR STREET.  PROCEED AND IT THEN BECOMES R23 PROCEED ALONG PAST PERDEKOP THROUGH
MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND CONTINUE INTO STANDERTON INTO BOTHA STREET WITHIN
THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET LEFT INTO
PROVINCIAL ROAD (R23) AND PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD AND BALFOUR AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NATIONAL ROAD N3  PROCEED WITH N3 TURN LEFT TO BARRY MARAIS ROAD TO VOSLOORUS TERMINAL
POINT  WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG.  N2 FROM VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT BACK
TO N3 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO HEIDELBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES R103 (NEVERDEEN)  TURN RIGHT
TO BLACK REEF ROAD AND RIGHT JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD.  PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT
COMPLEX SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF
ROAD TURN LEFT AT ITS JUNCTION LEFT INTO NEVERDEEN ROAD WHICH BECOMES HEIDELBERG ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N3 PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET SITUATED WITHIIN THE JURISDICTION OF
JOHANNESBURG AND OFF-LOAD AT GHANDI SQUARE.  CONTINUE ALONG RISSIK TO WOLMARANS STREET
WHICH BECOMES VILJOEN STREET AND PROCEED ALONG VILJOEN STREET TO ITS JUNCTION WITH M1. AT
THIS JUNCTION PROCEED LEFT INTO M1 AND CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH THE SOWETO GLIDE-OFF AT
THE JUNCTION TURN LEFT AND CONTINUE ALONG SOWETO GLIDE-OFF TO ITS JUNCTION WITH LOD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD. AT THE JUNCTION TURN RIGHT TO THE BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TERMINAL
POINT.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001A(1205962207BP10211201)RESTRICTION ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY TO BARAGWANATH TO
DUNDEE NO PASSENGERS MAY BE UP OR SET DOWN LEAVING NEWCASTLE TERMINUS IN NEWCASTLE
BEFORE REACHING DUNDEE TERMINUS POINT  ON THE RETURN JOURNEY FROM DUNDEE TO
BARAGWANATH NO PASSENGERS MAY BE CONVEYED BETWEEN TO VOSLOORUS AND BARAGWANATH

DEPART     TIME               ARRIVAL          TIME
DUNDEE     07H00               BARAGWANATH     14H00
BARAGWANTH 08H00               DUNDEE          14H00
SCALE OF CHARGES – BARAGWANTH TO DUNDEE : R70:00

7.1.1.2.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.

7.1.1.3.
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6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120645
3

2)  SEASON'S STAR TRADING 96 CC
2002/010780/23

3) P O BOX 32779, BRAAMFONTIEN, JOHANNESBURG,
2009

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 69 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001(1205962207BP10211200)The conveyance of persons on a particular bus route.
FORWARD JOURNEY
PASSENGER FROM TERMINAL POINT AT BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN SOWETO WITHIN THE
MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JOHANNESBURG TO DUNDEE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN DUNDEE WITHIN
THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD AND CONTINUE TO
ITS JUNCTION WITH M1 AND PROCEED IN N12 CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 AND PROCEED ALONG N3 LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION WITH R103 (NEDERVEEN) ROAD AND TURN RIGHT ON
THE ROBOT TO ITS JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD ( NO 37) PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT COMPLEX STOP
SITUATED WITHIN MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON AND LOAD.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION R103 ( NEDERVEEN) ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3
AND PROCEED ALONG N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BARRY MARAIS ROAD SITUATED WITH MAGESTERIAL
DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG PROCEED TO VOSLOOORUS TERMINAL POINT STOP AND LOAD.  FROM
VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROA AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BALFOUR-STANDERTON ROAD (N11) PROCEED UNTIL STANDERTON TURN
RIGHT LOMBARD STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET TO STANDERTON BUS TERMINAL
SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON.  TURN LEFT INTO VERY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET PROCEED AND CHANGE TO R23 UNTIL VOLKSRUST WHICH BECOMES DAN

7.1.1.2.
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PIENAAR STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO
LANGSHEK ROAD PROCEED TO JOIN WITH N11 PROCEED ALONG N11 TO ITS JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND
CONTINUE WITH ALLEN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRKLANDS STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERMINUS STREET INTO
NEWCASTLE TERMINUS WHICH IS SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE.  TURN BACK
TO TERMINUS STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER
STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N11
CONTINUE WITH IT TO ITS JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT TO R621 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68 INTO
DUNDEE THEN BECOMES KARELLANDMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VICTORIA ROAD PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO WILLSOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT TO BEACON ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET TO DUNDEE BUS RANK SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE.
RETURN JOURNEY PASSENGERS FROM TERMINAL POINT OF DUNDEE TERMINALS SITUATED IN DUNDEE
WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE TO BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN
SOWETO WITHIN THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JAHANNESBURG PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET AND TURN
RIGHT TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ON THE CIRCLE OF VICTORIA ROAD KEEP RIGHT TO KARELLANDMAN
STREET PROCEED AND THEN BECOMES R68 AND TURN RIGHT  INTO R621 PROCEED UNTIL DANNHAUSER
TURN RIGHT INTO R621 AND PROCEEDNTHEN RIGHT INTO N11 AND PROCEED THEN TURN LEFT TO ITS
JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND PROCEED  TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO TERMINUS STREET TO NEWCASTLE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED
WITHIN THE NEWCASTLE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT.  STOP AND LOAD FROM TERMINUS STREET PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT TO KIRKLAND STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN ALLEN STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN N11.  PROCEED WITH N11 UNTIL IT
BECOMES LAINGSNEK STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN 
PIENAAR STREET.  PROCEED AND IT THEN BECOMES R23 PROCEED ALONG PAST PERDEKOP THROUGH
MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND CONTINUE INTO STANDERTON INTO BOTHA STREET WITHIN
THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET LEFT INTO
PROVINCIAL ROAD (R23) AND PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD AND BALFOUR AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
NATIONAL ROAD N3  PROCEED WITH N3 TURN LEFT TO BARRY MARAIS ROAD TO VOSLOORUS TERMINAL
POINT  WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG.  N2 FROM VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT BACK
TO N3 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO HEIDELBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES R103 (NEVERDEEN)  TURN RIGHT
TO BLACK REEF ROAD AND RIGHT JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD.  PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT
COMPLEX SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF
ROAD TURN LEFT AT ITS JUNCTION LEFT INTO NEVERDEEN ROAD WHICH BECOMES HEIDELBERG ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N3 PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET SITUATED WITHIIN THE JURISDICTION OF
JOHANNESBURG AND OFF-LOAD AT GHANDI SQUARE.  CONTINUE ALONG RISSIK TO WOLMARANS STREET
WHICH BECOMES VILJOEN STREET AND PROCEED ALONG VILJOEN STREET TO ITS JUNCTION WITH M1. AT
THIS JUNCTION PROCEED LEFT INTO M1 AND CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH THE SOWETO GLIDE-OFF AT
THE JUNCTION TURN LEFT AND CONTINUE ALONG SOWETO GLIDE-OFF TO ITS JUNCTION WITH LOD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD. AT THE JUNCTION TURN RIGHT TO THE BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TERMINAL
POINT.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001A(1205962207BP10211201)RESTRICTION ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY TO BARAGWANATH TO
DUNDEE NO PASSENGERS MAY BE UP OR SET DOWN LEAVING NEWCASTLE TERMINUS IN NEWCASTLE
BEFORE REACHING DUNDEE TERMINUS POINT  ON THE RETURN JOURNEY FROM DUNDEE TO
BARAGWANATH NO PASSENGERS MAY BE CONVEYED BETWEEN TO VOSLOORUS AND BARAGWANATH

DEPART     TIME               ARRIVAL          TIME
DUNDEE     07H00               BARAGWANATH     14H00
BARAGWANTH 08H00               DUNDEE          14H00
SCALE OF CHARGES – BARAGWANTH TO DUNDEE : R70:00
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
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destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001(1205962207BP10211200)The conveyance of persons on a particular bus route.
FORWARD JOURNEY
PASSENGER FROM TERMINAL POINT AT BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN SOWETO WITHIN THE
MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JOHANNESBURG TO DUNDEE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN DUNDEE WITHIN
THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD AND CONTINUE TO
ITS JUNCTION WITH M1 AND PROCEED IN N12 CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO
N3 AND PROCEED ALONG N3 LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION WITH R103 (NEDERVEEN) ROAD AND TURN RIGHT ON
THE ROBOT TO ITS JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD ( NO 37) PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT COMPLEX STOP
SITUATED WITHIN MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON AND LOAD.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF ROAD
PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION R103 ( NEDERVEEN) ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3
AND PROCEED ALONG N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BARRY MARAIS ROAD SITUATED WITH MAGESTERIAL
DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG PROCEED TO VOSLOOORUS TERMINAL POINT STOP AND LOAD.  FROM
VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROA AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO
JOIN N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BALFOUR-STANDERTON ROAD (N11) PROCEED UNTIL STANDERTON TURN
RIGHT LOMBARD STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET TO STANDERTON BUS TERMINAL
SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON.  TURN LEFT INTO VERY STREET, TURN
LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET PROCEED AND CHANGE TO R23 UNTIL VOLKSRUST WHICH BECOMES DAN
PIENAAR STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO
LANGSHEK ROAD PROCEED TO JOIN WITH N11 PROCEED ALONG N11 TO ITS JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND
CONTINUE WITH ALLEN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN
RIGHT INTO KIRKLANDS STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERMINUS STREET INTO
NEWCASTLE TERMINUS WHICH IS SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE.  TURN BACK
TO TERMINUS STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER
STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N11
CONTINUE WITH IT TO ITS JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT TO R621 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68 INTO
DUNDEE THEN BECOMES KARELLANDMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VICTORIA ROAD PROCEED AND
TURN LEFT TO WILLSOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT TO BEACON ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SMITH
STREET TO DUNDEE BUS RANK SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE.
RETURN JOURNEY PASSENGERS FROM TERMINAL POINT OF DUNDEE TERMINALS SITUATED IN DUNDEE
WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE TO BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN
SOWETO WITHIN THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JAHANNESBURG PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET AND TURN
RIGHT TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ON THE CIRCLE OF VICTORIA ROAD KEEP RIGHT TO KARELLANDMAN
STREET PROCEED AND THEN BECOMES R68 AND TURN RIGHT  INTO R621 PROCEED UNTIL DANNHAUSER
TURN RIGHT INTO R621 AND PROCEEDNTHEN RIGHT INTO N11 AND PROCEED THEN TURN LEFT TO ITS
JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND PROCEED  TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO
KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO TERMINUS STREET TO NEWCASTLE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED
WITHIN THE NEWCASTLE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT.  STOP AND LOAD FROM TERMINUS STREET PROCEED
AND TURN LEFT TO KIRKLAND STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN
LEFT TO JOIN ALLEN STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN N11.  PROCEED WITH N11 UNTIL IT
BECOMES LAINGSNEK STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN 
PIENAAR STREET.  PROCEED AND IT THEN BECOMES R23 PROCEED ALONG PAST PERDEKOP THROUGH
MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND CONTINUE INTO STANDERTON INTO BOTHA STREET WITHIN
THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET LEFT INTO
PROVINCIAL ROAD (R23) AND PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD AND BALFOUR AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN
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NATIONAL ROAD N3  PROCEED WITH N3 TURN LEFT TO BARRY MARAIS ROAD TO VOSLOORUS TERMINAL
POINT  WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG.  N2 FROM VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT BACK
TO N3 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO HEIDELBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES R103 (NEVERDEEN)  TURN RIGHT
TO BLACK REEF ROAD AND RIGHT JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD.  PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT
COMPLEX SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF
ROAD TURN LEFT AT ITS JUNCTION LEFT INTO NEVERDEEN ROAD WHICH BECOMES HEIDELBERG ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N3 PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET SITUATED WITHIIN THE JURISDICTION OF
JOHANNESBURG AND OFF-LOAD AT GHANDI SQUARE.  CONTINUE ALONG RISSIK TO WOLMARANS STREET
WHICH BECOMES VILJOEN STREET AND PROCEED ALONG VILJOEN STREET TO ITS JUNCTION WITH M1. AT
THIS JUNCTION PROCEED LEFT INTO M1 AND CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH THE SOWETO GLIDE-OFF AT
THE JUNCTION TURN LEFT AND CONTINUE ALONG SOWETO GLIDE-OFF TO ITS JUNCTION WITH LOD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD. AT THE JUNCTION TURN RIGHT TO THE BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TERMINAL
POINT.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001A(1205962207BP10211201)RESTRICTION ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY TO BARAGWANATH TO
DUNDEE NO PASSENGERS MAY BE UP OR SET DOWN LEAVING NEWCASTLE TERMINUS IN NEWCASTLE
BEFORE REACHING DUNDEE TERMINUS POINT  ON THE RETURN JOURNEY FROM DUNDEE TO
BARAGWANATH NO PASSENGERS MAY BE CONVEYED BETWEEN TO VOSLOORUS AND BARAGWANATH

DEPART     TIME               ARRIVAL          TIME
DUNDEE     07H00               BARAGWANATH     14H00
BARAGWANTH 08H00               DUNDEE          14H00
SCALE OF CHARGES – BARAGWANTH TO DUNDEE : R70:00

7.1.1.3.

1) AOGPGP0120645
5

2) JAMES TSHAMUNOGWA SIBANDA
6912025944083

3) 32 MILL ROAD, CLAYVILLE, OLIFANTSFONTEIN,
1665

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance :  Charter type service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to points
within the province of Gauteng.
Origin: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
Description: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common destination
within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting points within
the Province of Gauteng. 
Time Tables: Pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCCHARTER(12059J12059J00204008)The conveyance :  Charter type service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to points
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within the province of Gauteng.
Origin: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
Description: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common destination
within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting points within
the Province of Gauteng. 
Time Tables: Pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120645
6

2) PT MHLANGA 5701165338086 3) 208/212 JEPPE AND VONWIELLIGH STREET,
JOHANNESBURG, JOHANNESBURG, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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1) AOGPGP0120646
2

2)  MEIROTTI TOURISM 2011/064355/23 3) P.O BOX  35883, MENLO PARK, PRETORIA, 0043 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Tourist service7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST2(GPGPBRCTOURIS0204268)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
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or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120648
3

2)  LOCIWARE (PTY) LTD 2015/183522/073) 57 SLOANE STREET, EPSON DOWN, BRYANSTON,
2021

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120648
6

2)  LOCIWARE (PTY) LTD 2015/183522/073) 57 SLOANE STREET, EPSON DOWN, BRYANSTON,
2021

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
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DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120648
9

2)  LOCIWARE (PTY) LTD 2015/183522/073) 57 SLOANE STREET, EPSON DOWN, BRYANSTON,
2021

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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1) AOGPGP0120649
3

2)  LOCIWARE (PTY) LTD 2015/183522/073) 57 SLOANE STREET, EPSON DOWN, BRYANSTON,
2021

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120649
5

2)  LOCIWARE (PTY) LTD 2015/183522/073) 57 SLOANE STREET, EPSON DOWN, BRYANSTON,
2021

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
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3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120649
7

2)  LOCIWARE (PTY) LTD 2015/183522/073) 57 SLOANE STREET, EPSON DOWN, BRYANSTON,
2021

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120650
0

2)  LOCIWARE (PTY) LTD 2015/183522/073) 57 SLOANE STREET, EPSON DOWN, BRYANSTON,
2021

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
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NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120650
2

2)  LOCIWARE (PTY) LTD 2015/183522/073) 57 SLOANE STREET, EPSON DOWN, BRYANSTON,
2021

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 9 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
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namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120650
7

2) ELIAZARE SIPWO SKOSANA
6802225511081

3) 472 LWAMANDO STREET, MEADOWLANDS ZONE 5,
SOWETO, 1852 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
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including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120650
8

2) NAKAMPE NELSON RASEALA
7004075467089

3) 4665 SHIBOBO STREET, EXT 4, ALEXANDRA, 2090 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
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Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120652
2

2) MOSUOE PETROS LEHULA
8211305982089

3) 4850 FREEDOM PARK, DEVLAND, DEVLAND, 1811 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
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Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120652
5

2) FRANCIS MPHIKISENI NDLOVU
8710095461089

3) 302 LILIANA COURT, 28 GOLGRECH STREET,
HILLBROW, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
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prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120654
4

2) DOREEN SIKHOSANA 67032507040803) 680 LETABA STREET, MIDRAND, JHB, 1685 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before

7.1.1.1.
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the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETJS01(1360SY1360SY00211007)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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1) AOGPGP0120656
5

2) VUYISA REGINALD MREDLANE
8706175731086

3) 133 fountain view, 14th road noordwyk, midrand, 1682 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
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5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120656
6

2) VUYISA REGINALD MREDLANE
8706175731086

3) 133 fountain view, 14th road noordwyk, midrand, 1682 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
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Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120657
8

2) MXOLISI DUBE 8906286068085 3) 110 PRESIDENT, TORONTO HOUSE, UNIT 52, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.
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 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.

National Route code:

Board route code:

Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before

the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).

Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)

IN JHB METRO

Description:

Time Tables: Not applicable

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authorities where the operator operates.

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue.

3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully

adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,

including the driver, where that vehicle:

(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;

(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and

(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of

determining the fare payable.

5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 

the taxi returns empty.

6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory

Entity’s approval.

8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed

before the journey begins.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120658

2

2) CRUISER LINE-VHUPO TOURS CC

2003/011569/23

3) 11749 MAMPURU STREET, ORLANDO,

JOHANNESBURG, 1804 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 97 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Orlando West (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Parkhurst (Northcliff) (Destination) -

GPBRCEDUCRUISER(12058W1205H800237408)The conveyance of Education service:

National Route code:

Board route code:

Destination: ZODIAC PRIMARY SCHOOL IN JHB MUNICIPALITY.

Origin: ORLANDO WEST IN SOWETO JHB MUNICIPALITY.

Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and

supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 

Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:

Departure times:05H00AM-08H00AM

Return times:13H00PM-17H00PM

DETAILED ROUTE DESCRIPTION:

FROM VIKING GARAGE ON GOLDEN HIGHWAY VIA FREEDOM PARK OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, BACK ON

GOLDEN HIGHWAY VIA MOSES MAREN SCHOOL ON R554 LEGAE LENASIA ROAD PROCEED ON GOLDEN

HIGHWAY, THEN TURN RIGHT ON TO R28 PORTJIE LEFT ON R500 RETURN BACK TO R28 LEFT TO PORTJIE

TOWNSHIP VIA NTUTUKO ROAD. DROP OFF MFONDU-MTOTI SCHOOL PROCEED TURN LEFT ONTO TWALA

STREET DROP OF THUSA-SETJABA HIGH PROCEED TO AHANANG PRIMARY AND LASTLY POHO-PEDI

PRIMARY SCHOOL. 

5:40AM GO BACK TO POTCH ROAD DRIVE UNTIL MOHLOKA RIGHT INTO MOTHOLO STRAIGHT AGAIN INTO

MNGAKA STR. 5:45AM TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI AND LEFT INTO THIPA STR. PICK UP 5:55AM DRIVE UNTIL

TURN LEFT INTO MABELEBELE STR. PICK UP 6:00AM FROM THERE DRIVE UNTIL MODJADJI STR AGAIN LEFT

7.1.1.1.
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INTO N1 NORTH FREEWAY, UNTIL OFF RAMP AT JAN SMUTS TURN LEFT LOWER PART AND TURN DROSSET
INTO 4 LAAN RIGHT INTO AVENUE AND OFF LOAD AT PARKHURST SCHOOL.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0120658
6

2) CRUISER LINE-VHUPO TOURS CC
2003/011569/23

3) 11749 MAMPURU STREET, ORLANDO,
JOHANNESBURG, 1804 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 97 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Orlando West (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Parkhurst (Northcliff) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUCRUISER(12058W1205H800237408)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ZODIAC PRIMARY SCHOOL IN JHB MUNICIPALITY.
Origin: ORLANDO WEST IN SOWETO JHB MUNICIPALITY.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and

7.1.1.1.
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supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:05H00AM-08H00AM
Return times:13H00PM-17H00PM
DETAILED ROUTE DESCRIPTION:
FROM VIKING GARAGE ON GOLDEN HIGHWAY VIA FREEDOM PARK OLD VEREENIGING ROAD, BACK ON
GOLDEN HIGHWAY VIA MOSES MAREN SCHOOL ON R554 LEGAE LENASIA ROAD PROCEED ON GOLDEN
HIGHWAY, THEN TURN RIGHT ON TO R28 PORTJIE LEFT ON R500 RETURN BACK TO R28 LEFT TO PORTJIE
TOWNSHIP VIA NTUTUKO ROAD. DROP OFF MFONDU-MTOTI SCHOOL PROCEED TURN LEFT ONTO TWALA
STREET DROP OF THUSA-SETJABA HIGH PROCEED TO AHANANG PRIMARY AND LASTLY POHO-PEDI
PRIMARY SCHOOL. 

5:40AM GO BACK TO POTCH ROAD DRIVE UNTIL MOHLOKA RIGHT INTO MOTHOLO STRAIGHT AGAIN INTO
MNGAKA STR. 5:45AM TURN LEFT INTO MODJADJI AND LEFT INTO THIPA STR. PICK UP 5:55AM DRIVE UNTIL
TURN LEFT INTO MABELEBELE STR. PICK UP 6:00AM FROM THERE DRIVE UNTIL MODJADJI STR AGAIN LEFT
INTO N1 NORTH FREEWAY, UNTIL OFF RAMP AT JAN SMUTS TURN LEFT LOWER PART AND TURN DROSSET
INTO 4 LAAN RIGHT INTO AVENUE AND OFF LOAD AT PARKHURST SCHOOL.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.
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1) AOGPGP0120659
2

2) ALAN ROBERT EADIE 49030251140843) 23 CARISSA LANE, VAN VUUREN STREET,
ALANSHER, 1725 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

7.1.1.1.
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They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120660
2

2) RONALD MICHAEL JAMES
8501305026089

3) UNIT 60 DICKENS ROAD, ST AIDAN BARBEQUE
DOWNS, KYALAMI, 2143 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
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the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120661
3

2) N KESWA 7210090337088 3) 820 PHASE 3, DIEPKLOOF, JOHANNESBURG, 1862
SOWETO TAXI SERVICES

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.
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 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120662
4

2)  WTG INVESTMENTS (PTY) LTD
2015/272579/07

3) UNIT 34 372 SURREY AVENUE, FERNDALE
RANDBURG, JOHANNESBURG, 2194 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and

7.1.1.1.
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(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120663
1

2) LINGANI MLALAZI 7510130929087 3) 1A JACARANDA LODGE, 32 MAIN AND 2ND
AVENUE, MELVILLE, 2092 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:

7.1.1.1.
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1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authorities where the operator operates.

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue.

3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully

adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,

including the driver, where that vehicle:

(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;

(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and

(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of

determining the fare payable.

5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 

the taxi returns empty.

6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory

Entity’s approval.

8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed

before the journey begins.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.

National Route code:

Board route code:

Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before

the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).

Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)

IN JHB METRO

Description:

Time Tables: Not applicable

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authorities where the operator operates.

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue.

3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully

adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,

including the driver, where that vehicle:

(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;

(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and

(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of

determining the fare payable.

5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 

the taxi returns empty.

6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory

Entity’s approval.

8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed

before the journey begins.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120663

2

2) MLUNGISI FREDERICK MKHIZE

7706025378089

3) P O BOX 967, GARSFONTEIN, SILVERLAKE, 0042 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 8 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.

7.1.1.1.
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8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120663
4

2) JAMES NKOSI THIPE 7812185675080 3) 32 CLAREHAVEN, 5 OCKERSE STREET, HILLBROW,
2001

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.

7.1.1.1.
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4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120663
5

2) JAMES NKOSI THIPE 7812185675080 3) 32 CLAREHAVEN, 5 OCKERSE STREET, HILLBROW,
2001

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).

7.1.1.1.
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Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120665
5

2) SYDNEY MUSEKIWA SHONIWA
7803086155181

3) 15 TROUPANT AVENUE, MAGALISSIEG,
MAGALISSIEG, 2144 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER RISSIK & COMMISSIONER STREET (JHB - CBD) in
JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.

7.1.1.1.
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6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETRC1(135ZKG135ZKG00210539)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER RISSIK & COMMISSIONER STREET (JHB - CBD) in
JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120665
8

2) SITHEMBILE NGWENYA 73--102252T-393) 28 ARGYLE HOUSE, CNR EMPIRE AND PRICESS,
PARK TOWN, 2193 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,

7.1.1.1.
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that is, one year from the date of issue.

3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully

adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,

including the driver, where that vehicle:

(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;

(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and

(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of

determining the fare payable.

5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 

the taxi returns empty.

6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory

Entity’s approval.

8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed

before the journey begins.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.

National Route code:

Board route code:

Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before

the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).

Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)

IN JHB METRO

Description:

Time Tables: Not applicable

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authorities where the operator operates.

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue.

3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully

adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,

including the driver, where that vehicle:

(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;

(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and

(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of

determining the fare payable.

5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 

the taxi returns empty.

6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory

Entity’s approval.

8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed

before the journey begins.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120665

9

2) MORAKA LAZARUS RAMOGALE

9010205686082

3) 5836 EXT 7, ALEXANDRA TOWN, JHB, 200 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.

National Route code:

7.1.1.1.
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Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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1) AOGPGP0120666
0

2) NZWANANAI SHONIWA 85092764871803) UNIT 45 SAN MARINO, 22 BENROSE, SANDTON,
2196

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETJS01(1360SY1360SY00211007)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
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(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120666
1

2) NZWANANAI SHONIWA 85092764871803) UNIT 45 SAN MARINO, 22 BENROSE, SANDTON,
2196

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETJS01(1360SY1360SY00211007)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
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1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120666
2

2) NZWANANAI SHONIWA 85092764871803) UNIT 45 SAN MARINO, 22 BENROSE, SANDTON,
2196

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
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9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETJS01(1360SY1360SY00211007)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120666
3

2) NZWANANAI SHONIWA 85092764871803) UNIT 45 SAN MARINO, 22 BENROSE, SANDTON,
2196

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
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including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETJS01(1360SY1360SY00211007)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120668
5

2) GEDION NCUBE 6907115921181 3) 5736 PARK MANKAHLANA, BENMORE, SANDTON,
2010

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
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Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120671
2

2) BOITUMELO DINEO MPEMBE
8301310507086

3) 46 TUSCAN VILLAGE, CNR JENKINGMILLIN ELANDS
PARK, BOKSBURG, 1459 
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1) 2) 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
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6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120671
4

2) SABELO DESMOND MTSHALI
8206245632083

3) 8 MAETANE STREET, KWA-THEMA, SPRINGS, 1575 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,

7.1.1.1.
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that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120671
8

2) REFILWE EVA MSIMANGO
7109120535085

3) 2262/6565 INDLOVU STREET, IVORY PARK EXT 2,
JHB, 1632 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:

7.1.1.1.

58



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 3927

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120672
3

2) SITHABILE PATIENCE ZWANE
7005220732087

3) 1004 MAJESTIC GATE, 36 EMPIRE ROAD, PARK
TOWN JHB, 2193 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.

7.1.1.1.
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5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120672
8

2) REGINAH MPHO MOHAU
7305110382088

3) 9471 EXT 12, TSHIPO STREET, PROTEA GLEN, 1818

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 8 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

7.1.1.1.
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Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120680
1

2) MALINDILE MARIA NKAMBULE
8205070585085

3) 78 GREENWICH VILLAGE, HOLKAM ROAD,
PAULSHOF, 2056 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: nmbjhb273 (21 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed

7.1.1.1.
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before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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JOHANNESBURG

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X12, Johannesburg, 2000, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X12,
Johannesburg, 2000, en die betrokke applikant.

Full particulars in respect of each application are open to inspection at the Local Road Transportation
Board’s office.

Volle besonderhede ten opsigte van elke aansoek lê ter insae by die Plaaslike Padvervoerraad se 
kantoor.
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1) AOGPGP0119221
4

2) NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT
SERVICES 2008/233963/23

3) 2435 A EMDENI EXT, P O KWA THEMA, SOWETO,
1868

4) LGPGP01110700 New OL 5) 1 x 70 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS01(1205GJ2206LS10228270)NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT SERVICES CC

ROUTES DISCRIPTION

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 PROCEED ONTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,
WARDEN,HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER, PIETERMARITZBURG, ONTO, TURN LEFT INTO
UMGENI ROAD AND SET DOWN AT DURBAN STATION.

RETURN SAME ROUTE

09:00 JPS                    Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
13:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Harrismith
17: 00 (A) Durban Station      Durban (Durban Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Durban Staion          Durban (Durban Metro)
13:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
17:00 (A) JPS Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)

FARES:
R230 (0P)- R320 (PP) 

7.1.1.1.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), East London (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS002(1205GJ3204D210228585)

JOHANNESBURG TO EAST LONDON VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA KING WILLIAMS TOWN

FROM JOHANNESBURG PART STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO ZESTROM
STREET (BLOEMFONTEIN), PROCEED INTO HARVEY STREET, INTO RODES AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH, JOIN R30 PROCEED PASS REDDERSBURG, SMITHFIELD, ROUXVILLE, ALIWAL NORTH, JAMES TOWN,
QUEENSTOWN, PROCEED INTO N2 AND INTO CAMBRIDGE ROAD (EAST LONDON STATION).

RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE

19:00 (D) JPS Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
21:50 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Kroonstad
00:30 (A) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
00:40 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
03:50 (A) Caltex Garage          James Town
04:00 (D) Caltex Garage          James Town
05:20 (A) Rail station          Queenstown (Drop off)
05:30 (D) Rail station          Queenstown 
07:20 (A) Station          KingWilliamtown Station (Drop off)
07:40 (D) Station KingWilliamstown
09:15 (A) Station East London

RETURN JOURNEY
19:00 (D) Station East London
20:30 (A) Rail Station          King Williams Town (Pick up)
20:45 (D) Rail Station          KingWilliams Town
22:45 (A) Rail Station          Queenstown (Pick up)
22:55 (D) Rail Station          Queenstown
02:30 (A) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
02:45 (D) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg

7.1.1.2.

1



	3934	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

05:40 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
05:55 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station

FARES:

1.     R680 (OP) – R790 (PP) Jhb to Queenstown
2.     R....... - Jhb to KingWilliams Town
3.     R600 (OP)- R750 (PP) Jhb to East London

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Bloemfontein Other (Bloemfontein) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS003(1205GJ7204Z410228594)JOHANNESBURG TO BLOEMFONTEIN 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED TO N1, PASS GRASMERE, SASOLBURG, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, WINBURG,
VERKEERDEVLEI, INTO ZESTROM STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD AND SET DOWN AT BLOEMFONTEIN RAILWAY
STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE
09:00 JPS                    (JOHANNESBURG Metro)
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad 
14:35 (A) Railway station          Bloemfontein
RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Railway station      Bloemfontein
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
14:35 (A) JPS               (JOHANNESBURG Metro)

FARES:
R300 (OP)- R420 (PP)

7.1.1.3.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS004(1205GJ32001H10228609)JOHANNESBURG TO PORT ELIZABETH VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA
GRAHAMSTOWN

FR0M JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH INTO N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, AND INTO
R57 TO GRAAF REINET PROCEED TO R75 UITENHUGE JOINING R102 TOWARDS PORT ELIZABETH INTO
SETTLERS ROAD AND SET DOWN AT PORT ELIZABETH RAILWAY STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

TIME TABLE: 
16:00 (D) JPS          Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)
19:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
19:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Kroonstad
22:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
22:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
01:50 (A) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
02:00 (D) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
03:10 (A) Rail station                  Queenstown (Drop off)
03:20 (D) Rail station                  Queenstown 
06:20 (A) Total Garage                  Grahamstown (Drop off)
06:30 (D) Total Garage                   Grahamstown
09:40 (A) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro)
21:30 (A) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
21:45 (D) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
00:45 (A) Engen Garage          Jamestown
01:00 (D) Engen Garage          Jamestown
03:15 (A) Shell Ultra City      Bloemfontein (drop off)
03:25 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
07:00 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
07:15 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:50 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)

7.1.1.4.

2
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FARES:

1.     JHB/GERMISTON TO PORT ELIZABETH      R500 (OP)- R700 (PP)
2.     JHB/GERMISTON TO QUEENSTOWN         R680 (OP)- R850 (PP)
3.     JHB/GERMISTON TO GRAHAMSTOWN     R590 (OP)- R700 

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS005(1205GJ4209SS10228615)2.     JOHANNESBURG TO CAPE TOWN (4 vehicles)
FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, KROONSTAD JOIN N1, PROCEED INTO
ZENSTRON STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RHODES STREET, PROCEED INTO R30 (LEFT),
JOIN N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, HANOVER, RICHMOND, BEAUFORT WEST, LAINSBURG, PAARL,
WOCERSTER, BELLVILLE INTO CAPETOWN AND SET DOWN AT CAPE TOWN PARK STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

18:00 JPS                    Johannesburg Park Station
21:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Welkom
12:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Welkom
04:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
08:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
08:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
10:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
10:30 (D) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
12:00 (A) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
12:10 (D) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
13: 40 (A) Bus Terminal Marine Drive     Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) Bus Terminal Marine Drive Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
21:45 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
02:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
02:50 (D) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
06:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
06:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
09:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          City Kroonstad
09:40 (D) Shell Ultra City           City Kroonstad
11:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (JHB Metro)

FARES:

R550 (OP)-R650 (PP)

7.1.1.5.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Kimberley Station (Kimberley) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS006(1205GJ920AHH10228621)JOHANNESBURG TO KIMBERLY 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, LEFT ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, ONTO N1 SOUTH, ONTO N12, PASS
POTCHEFSTROOM, KLERKSDORP, WOLMARANSTAD, BLOEMHOF, WARRENTON, INTO TRANSVAAL ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROPER STREET, INTO FLORENCE ROAD, SET DOWN AT KIMBERLY RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA SAME ROUTES

18:30 JPS                    Germiston
21:45 (A) Total Garage          Wolmaranstad
22:00 (D) Total Garage           Wolmaranstad
00:00 (A) Rail Station           Kimberly

FARES

R260.00 OP - R350 (PP)

7.1.1.6.
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Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS007(1205GJ3202US10228625)JOHANNESBURG TO UMTATA

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED TO N3 SOUTH, PASS, WARDEN, HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER,
PIETERMARITZBURG,ONTO R56, PROCEED PASS IXOPO, UMZIMKHULU, HARDING, KOKSTAD, MOUNT AYLIFF,
MOUNT FRERE, BACK INTO N2 PASS QUMBU, TSOLO, TO UMTATA RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE 

19:00 (D) Johannesburg Station          Johannesburg
22:00 (A) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
22:20 (D) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
01:40 (A) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
02:00 (D) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
05:00 (A) Shell Garage               Qumbu
05:15 (D) Shell Garage               Qumbu
06:15 (A) Umtata Rail Station          Umtata

FARES
R390.00 (OP) - R500.00 (PP)

7.1.1.7.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119232
1

2)  NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT
SERVICES 2008/233963/23

3) 2435 A EMDENI EXT, P O KWA THEMA, SOWETO,
1868

4) LGPGP01110705 New OL 5) 1 x 70 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

7.1.1.1.

4
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DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS01(1205GJ2206LS10228270)NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT SERVICES CC

ROUTES DISCRIPTION

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 PROCEED ONTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,
WARDEN,HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER, PIETERMARITZBURG, ONTO, TURN LEFT INTO
UMGENI ROAD AND SET DOWN AT DURBAN STATION.

RETURN SAME ROUTE

09:00 JPS                    Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
13:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Harrismith
17: 00 (A) Durban Station      Durban (Durban Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Durban Staion          Durban (Durban Metro)
13:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
17:00 (A) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)

FARES:
R230 (0P)- R320 (PP) 

7.1.1.2.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), East London (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS002(1205GJ3204D210228585)

JOHANNESBURG TO EAST LONDON VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA KING WILLIAMS TOWN

FROM JOHANNESBURG PART STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO ZESTROM
STREET (BLOEMFONTEIN), PROCEED INTO HARVEY STREET, INTO RODES AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH, JOIN R30 PROCEED PASS REDDERSBURG, SMITHFIELD, ROUXVILLE, ALIWAL NORTH, JAMES TOWN,
QUEENSTOWN, PROCEED INTO N2 AND INTO CAMBRIDGE ROAD (EAST LONDON STATION).

RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE

19:00 (D) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)

7.1.1.3.

5
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21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
21:50 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Kroonstad
00:30 (A) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
00:40 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
03:50 (A) Caltex Garage          James Town
04:00 (D) Caltex Garage          James Town
05:20 (A) Rail station          Queenstown (Drop off)
05:30 (D) Rail station          Queenstown 
07:20 (A) Station          KingWilliamtown Station (Drop off)
07:40 (D) Station                KingWilliamstown
09:15 (A) Station               East London

RETURN JOURNEY
19:00 (D) Station               East London
20:30 (A) Rail Station          King Williams Town (Pick up)
20:45 (D) Rail Station          KingWilliams Town
22:45 (A) Rail Station          Queenstown (Pick up)
22:55 (D) Rail Station          Queenstown
02:30 (A) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
02:45 (D) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
05:40 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
05:55 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station

FARES:

1.     R680 (OP) – R790 (PP) Jhb to Queenstown
2.     R....... - Jhb to KingWilliams Town
3.     R600 (OP)- R750 (PP) Jhb to East London

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Bloemfontein Other (Bloemfontein) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS003(1205GJ7204Z410228594)JOHANNESBURG TO BLOEMFONTEIN 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED TO N1, PASS GRASMERE, SASOLBURG, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, WINBURG,
VERKEERDEVLEI, INTO ZESTROM STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD AND SET DOWN AT BLOEMFONTEIN RAILWAY
STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE
09:00 JPS                    (JOHANNESBURG Metro)
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad 
14:35 (A) Railway station          Bloemfontein
RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Railway station      Bloemfontein
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
14:35 (A) JPS               (JOHANNESBURG Metro)

FARES:
R300 (OP)- R420 (PP)

7.1.1.4.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS004(1205GJ32001H10228609)JOHANNESBURG TO PORT ELIZABETH VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA
GRAHAMSTOWN

FR0M JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH INTO N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, AND INTO
R57 TO GRAAF REINET PROCEED TO R75 UITENHUGE JOINING R102 TOWARDS PORT ELIZABETH INTO
SETTLERS ROAD AND SET DOWN AT PORT ELIZABETH RAILWAY STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

TIME TABLE: 
16:00 (D) JPS          Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)
19:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
19:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Kroonstad
22:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
22:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein

7.1.1.5.
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01:50 (A) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
02:00 (D) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
03:10 (A) Rail station                  Queenstown (Drop off)
03:20 (D) Rail station                  Queenstown 
06:20 (A) Total Garage                  Grahamstown (Drop off)
06:30 (D) Total Garage                   Grahamstown
09:40 (A) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro)
21:30 (A) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
21:45 (D) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
00:45 (A) Engen Garage          Jamestown
01:00 (D) Engen Garage          Jamestown
03:15 (A) Shell Ultra City      Bloemfontein (drop off)
03:25 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
07:00 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
07:15 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:50 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)

FARES:

1.     JHB/GERMISTON TO PORT ELIZABETH      R500 (OP)- R700 (PP)
2.     JHB/GERMISTON TO QUEENSTOWN         R680 (OP)- R850 (PP)
3.     JHB/GERMISTON TO GRAHAMSTOWN     R590 (OP)- R700 

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS005(1205GJ4209SS10228615)2.     JOHANNESBURG TO CAPE TOWN (4 vehicles)
FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, KROONSTAD JOIN N1, PROCEED INTO
ZENSTRON STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RHODES STREET, PROCEED INTO R30 (LEFT),
JOIN N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, HANOVER, RICHMOND, BEAUFORT WEST, LAINSBURG, PAARL,
WOCERSTER, BELLVILLE INTO CAPETOWN AND SET DOWN AT CAPE TOWN PARK STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

18:00 JPS                    Johannesburg Park Station
21:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Welkom
12:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Welkom
04:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
08:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
08:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
10:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
10:30 (D) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
12:00 (A) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
12:10 (D) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
13: 40 (A) Bus Terminal Marine Drive     Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) Bus Terminal Marine Drive Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
21:45 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
02:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
02:50 (D) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
06:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
06:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
09:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          City Kroonstad
09:40 (D) Shell Ultra City           City Kroonstad
11:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (JHB Metro)

FARES:

R550 (OP)-R650 (PP)

7.1.1.6.

7
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Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Kimberley Station (Kimberley) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS006(1205GJ920AHH10228621)JOHANNESBURG TO KIMBERLY 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, LEFT ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, ONTO N1 SOUTH, ONTO N12, PASS
POTCHEFSTROOM, KLERKSDORP, WOLMARANSTAD, BLOEMHOF, WARRENTON, INTO TRANSVAAL ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROPER STREET, INTO FLORENCE ROAD, SET DOWN AT KIMBERLY RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA SAME ROUTES

18:30 JPS                    Germiston
21:45 (A) Total Garage          Wolmaranstad
22:00 (D) Total Garage           Wolmaranstad
00:00 (A) Rail Station           Kimberly

FARES

R260.00 OP - R350 (PP)

7.1.1.7.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS007(1205GJ3202US10228625)JOHANNESBURG TO UMTATA

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED TO N3 SOUTH, PASS, WARDEN, HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER,
PIETERMARITZBURG,ONTO R56, PROCEED PASS IXOPO, UMZIMKHULU, HARDING, KOKSTAD, MOUNT AYLIFF,
MOUNT FRERE, BACK INTO N2 PASS QUMBU, TSOLO, TO UMTATA RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE 

19:00 (D) Johannesburg Station          Johannesburg
22:00 (A) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
22:20 (D) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
01:40 (A) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
02:00 (D) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
05:00 (A) Shell Garage               Qumbu
05:15 (D) Shell Garage               Qumbu
06:15 (A) Umtata Rail Station          Umtata

FARES
R390.00 (OP) - R500.00 (PP)

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119232
2

2)  NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT
SERVICES 2008/233963/23

3) 2435 A EMDENI EXT, P O KWA THEMA, SOWETO,
1868

4) LGPGP01110706 New OL 5) 1 x 70 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS01(1205GJ2206LS10228270)NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT SERVICES CC

ROUTES DISCRIPTION

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 PROCEED ONTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,
WARDEN,HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER, PIETERMARITZBURG, ONTO, TURN LEFT INTO
UMGENI ROAD AND SET DOWN AT DURBAN STATION.

RETURN SAME ROUTE

09:00 JPS                    Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
13:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Harrismith
17: 00 (A) Durban Station      Durban (Durban Metro)

7.1.1.1.
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RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Durban Staion          Durban (Durban Metro)
13:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
17:00 (A) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)

FARES:
R230 (0P)- R320 (PP) 

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), East London (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS002(1205GJ3204D210228585)

JOHANNESBURG TO EAST LONDON VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA KING WILLIAMS TOWN

FROM JOHANNESBURG PART STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO ZESTROM
STREET (BLOEMFONTEIN), PROCEED INTO HARVEY STREET, INTO RODES AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH, JOIN R30 PROCEED PASS REDDERSBURG, SMITHFIELD, ROUXVILLE, ALIWAL NORTH, JAMES TOWN,
QUEENSTOWN, PROCEED INTO N2 AND INTO CAMBRIDGE ROAD (EAST LONDON STATION).

RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE

19:00 (D) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
21:50 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Kroonstad
00:30 (A) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
00:40 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
03:50 (A) Caltex Garage          James Town
04:00 (D) Caltex Garage          James Town
05:20 (A) Rail station          Queenstown (Drop off)
05:30 (D) Rail station          Queenstown 
07:20 (A) Station          KingWilliamtown Station (Drop off)
07:40 (D) Station                KingWilliamstown
09:15 (A) Station               East London

RETURN JOURNEY
19:00 (D) Station               East London
20:30 (A) Rail Station          King Williams Town (Pick up)
20:45 (D) Rail Station          KingWilliams Town
22:45 (A) Rail Station          Queenstown (Pick up)
22:55 (D) Rail Station          Queenstown
02:30 (A) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
02:45 (D) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
05:40 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
05:55 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station

FARES:

1.     R680 (OP) – R790 (PP) Jhb to Queenstown
2.     R....... - Jhb to KingWilliams Town
3.     R600 (OP)- R750 (PP) Jhb to East London

7.1.1.2.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Bloemfontein Other (Bloemfontein) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS003(1205GJ7204Z410228594)JOHANNESBURG TO BLOEMFONTEIN 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED TO N1, PASS GRASMERE, SASOLBURG, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, WINBURG,
VERKEERDEVLEI, INTO ZESTROM STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD AND SET DOWN AT BLOEMFONTEIN RAILWAY
STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE
09:00 JPS                    (JOHANNESBURG Metro)
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad 
14:35 (A) Railway station          Bloemfontein
RETURN JOURNEY

7.1.1.3.
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09:00 (D) Railway station      Bloemfontein
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
14:35 (A) JPS               (JOHANNESBURG Metro)

FARES:
R300 (OP)- R420 (PP)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS004(1205GJ32001H10228609)JOHANNESBURG TO PORT ELIZABETH VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA
GRAHAMSTOWN

FR0M JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH INTO N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, AND INTO
R57 TO GRAAF REINET PROCEED TO R75 UITENHUGE JOINING R102 TOWARDS PORT ELIZABETH INTO
SETTLERS ROAD AND SET DOWN AT PORT ELIZABETH RAILWAY STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

TIME TABLE: 
16:00 (D) JPS          Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)
19:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
19:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Kroonstad
22:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
22:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
01:50 (A) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
02:00 (D) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
03:10 (A) Rail station                  Queenstown (Drop off)
03:20 (D) Rail station                  Queenstown 
06:20 (A) Total Garage                  Grahamstown (Drop off)
06:30 (D) Total Garage                   Grahamstown
09:40 (A) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro)
21:30 (A) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
21:45 (D) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
00:45 (A) Engen Garage          Jamestown
01:00 (D) Engen Garage          Jamestown
03:15 (A) Shell Ultra City      Bloemfontein (drop off)
03:25 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
07:00 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
07:15 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:50 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)

FARES:

1.     JHB/GERMISTON TO PORT ELIZABETH      R500 (OP)- R700 (PP)
2.     JHB/GERMISTON TO QUEENSTOWN         R680 (OP)- R850 (PP)
3.     JHB/GERMISTON TO GRAHAMSTOWN     R590 (OP)- R700 

7.1.1.4.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS005(1205GJ4209SS10228615)2.     JOHANNESBURG TO CAPE TOWN (4 vehicles)
FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, KROONSTAD JOIN N1, PROCEED INTO
ZENSTRON STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RHODES STREET, PROCEED INTO R30 (LEFT),
JOIN N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, HANOVER, RICHMOND, BEAUFORT WEST, LAINSBURG, PAARL,
WOCERSTER, BELLVILLE INTO CAPETOWN AND SET DOWN AT CAPE TOWN PARK STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

18:00 JPS                    Johannesburg Park Station
21:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Welkom
12:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Welkom
04:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg

7.1.1.5.
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08:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
08:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
10:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
10:30 (D) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
12:00 (A) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
12:10 (D) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
13: 40 (A) Bus Terminal Marine Drive     Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) Bus Terminal Marine Drive Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
21:45 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
02:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
02:50 (D) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
06:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
06:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
09:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          City Kroonstad
09:40 (D) Shell Ultra City           City Kroonstad
11:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (JHB Metro)

FARES:

R550 (OP)-R650 (PP)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Kimberley Station (Kimberley) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS006(1205GJ920AHH10228621)JOHANNESBURG TO KIMBERLY 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, LEFT ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, ONTO N1 SOUTH, ONTO N12, PASS
POTCHEFSTROOM, KLERKSDORP, WOLMARANSTAD, BLOEMHOF, WARRENTON, INTO TRANSVAAL ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROPER STREET, INTO FLORENCE ROAD, SET DOWN AT KIMBERLY RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA SAME ROUTES

18:30 JPS                    Germiston
21:45 (A) Total Garage          Wolmaranstad
22:00 (D) Total Garage           Wolmaranstad
00:00 (A) Rail Station           Kimberly

FARES

R260.00 OP - R350 (PP)

7.1.1.6.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS007(1205GJ3202US10228625)JOHANNESBURG TO UMTATA

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED TO N3 SOUTH, PASS, WARDEN, HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER,
PIETERMARITZBURG,ONTO R56, PROCEED PASS IXOPO, UMZIMKHULU, HARDING, KOKSTAD, MOUNT AYLIFF,
MOUNT FRERE, BACK INTO N2 PASS QUMBU, TSOLO, TO UMTATA RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE 

19:00 (D) Johannesburg Station          Johannesburg
22:00 (A) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
22:20 (D) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
01:40 (A) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
02:00 (D) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
05:00 (A) Shell Garage               Qumbu
05:15 (D) Shell Garage               Qumbu
06:15 (A) Umtata Rail Station          Umtata

FARES
R390.00 (OP) - R500.00 (PP)

7.1.1.7.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 7.1.1.8.
11
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CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0119232

3

2)  NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT

SERVICES 2008/233963/23

3) 2435 A EMDENI EXT, P O KWA THEMA, SOWETO,

1868

4) LGPGP01110697 New OL 5) 1 x 70 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 

CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.

NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02

DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to

points within the province of Gauteng.

ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.

DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common

destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

points within the Province of Gauteng. 

TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.

SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7.1.1.1.
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8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS01(1205GJ2206LS10228270)NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT SERVICES CC

ROUTES DISCRIPTION

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 PROCEED ONTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,
WARDEN,HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER, PIETERMARITZBURG, ONTO, TURN LEFT INTO
UMGENI ROAD AND SET DOWN AT DURBAN STATION.

RETURN SAME ROUTE

09:00 JPS                    Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
13:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Harrismith
17: 00 (A) Durban Station      Durban (Durban Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Durban Staion          Durban (Durban Metro)
13:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
17:00 (A) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)

FARES:
R230 (0P)- R320 (PP) 

7.1.1.2.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), East London (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS002(1205GJ3204D210228585)

JOHANNESBURG TO EAST LONDON VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA KING WILLIAMS TOWN

FROM JOHANNESBURG PART STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO ZESTROM
STREET (BLOEMFONTEIN), PROCEED INTO HARVEY STREET, INTO RODES AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH, JOIN R30 PROCEED PASS REDDERSBURG, SMITHFIELD, ROUXVILLE, ALIWAL NORTH, JAMES TOWN,
QUEENSTOWN, PROCEED INTO N2 AND INTO CAMBRIDGE ROAD (EAST LONDON STATION).

RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE

19:00 (D) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
21:50 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Kroonstad
00:30 (A) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
00:40 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
03:50 (A) Caltex Garage          James Town
04:00 (D) Caltex Garage          James Town
05:20 (A) Rail station          Queenstown (Drop off)
05:30 (D) Rail station          Queenstown 
07:20 (A) Station          KingWilliamtown Station (Drop off)
07:40 (D) Station                KingWilliamstown
09:15 (A) Station               East London

RETURN JOURNEY
19:00 (D) Station               East London
20:30 (A) Rail Station          King Williams Town (Pick up)
20:45 (D) Rail Station          KingWilliams Town
22:45 (A) Rail Station          Queenstown (Pick up)
22:55 (D) Rail Station          Queenstown
02:30 (A) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
02:45 (D) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
05:40 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
05:55 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station

7.1.1.3.
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FARES:

1.     R680 (OP) – R790 (PP) Jhb to Queenstown
2.     R....... - Jhb to KingWilliams Town
3.     R600 (OP)- R750 (PP) Jhb to East London

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Bloemfontein Other (Bloemfontein) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS003(1205GJ7204Z410228594)JOHANNESBURG TO BLOEMFONTEIN 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED TO N1, PASS GRASMERE, SASOLBURG, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, WINBURG,
VERKEERDEVLEI, INTO ZESTROM STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD AND SET DOWN AT BLOEMFONTEIN RAILWAY
STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE
09:00 JPS                    (JOHANNESBURG Metro)
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad 
14:35 (A) Railway station          Bloemfontein
RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Railway station      Bloemfontein
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
14:35 (A) JPS               (JOHANNESBURG Metro)

FARES:
R300 (OP)- R420 (PP)

7.1.1.4.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS004(1205GJ32001H10228609)JOHANNESBURG TO PORT ELIZABETH VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA
GRAHAMSTOWN

FR0M JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH INTO N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, AND INTO
R57 TO GRAAF REINET PROCEED TO R75 UITENHUGE JOINING R102 TOWARDS PORT ELIZABETH INTO
SETTLERS ROAD AND SET DOWN AT PORT ELIZABETH RAILWAY STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

TIME TABLE: 
16:00 (D) JPS          Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)
19:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
19:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Kroonstad
22:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
22:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
01:50 (A) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
02:00 (D) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
03:10 (A) Rail station                  Queenstown (Drop off)
03:20 (D) Rail station                  Queenstown 
06:20 (A) Total Garage                  Grahamstown (Drop off)
06:30 (D) Total Garage                   Grahamstown
09:40 (A) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro)
21:30 (A) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
21:45 (D) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
00:45 (A) Engen Garage          Jamestown
01:00 (D) Engen Garage          Jamestown
03:15 (A) Shell Ultra City      Bloemfontein (drop off)
03:25 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
07:00 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
07:15 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:50 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)

FARES:

1.     JHB/GERMISTON TO PORT ELIZABETH      R500 (OP)- R700 (PP)

7.1.1.5.
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2.     JHB/GERMISTON TO QUEENSTOWN         R680 (OP)- R850 (PP)
3.     JHB/GERMISTON TO GRAHAMSTOWN     R590 (OP)- R700 

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS005(1205GJ4209SS10228615)2.     JOHANNESBURG TO CAPE TOWN (4 vehicles)
FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, KROONSTAD JOIN N1, PROCEED INTO
ZENSTRON STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RHODES STREET, PROCEED INTO R30 (LEFT),
JOIN N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, HANOVER, RICHMOND, BEAUFORT WEST, LAINSBURG, PAARL,
WOCERSTER, BELLVILLE INTO CAPETOWN AND SET DOWN AT CAPE TOWN PARK STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

18:00 JPS                    Johannesburg Park Station
21:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Welkom
12:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Welkom
04:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
08:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
08:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
10:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
10:30 (D) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
12:00 (A) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
12:10 (D) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
13: 40 (A) Bus Terminal Marine Drive     Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) Bus Terminal Marine Drive Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
21:45 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
02:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
02:50 (D) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
06:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
06:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
09:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          City Kroonstad
09:40 (D) Shell Ultra City           City Kroonstad
11:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (JHB Metro)

FARES:

R550 (OP)-R650 (PP)

7.1.1.6.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Kimberley Station (Kimberley) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS006(1205GJ920AHH10228621)JOHANNESBURG TO KIMBERLY 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, LEFT ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, ONTO N1 SOUTH, ONTO N12, PASS
POTCHEFSTROOM, KLERKSDORP, WOLMARANSTAD, BLOEMHOF, WARRENTON, INTO TRANSVAAL ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROPER STREET, INTO FLORENCE ROAD, SET DOWN AT KIMBERLY RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA SAME ROUTES

18:30 JPS                    Germiston
21:45 (A) Total Garage          Wolmaranstad
22:00 (D) Total Garage           Wolmaranstad
00:00 (A) Rail Station           Kimberly

FARES

R260.00 OP - R350 (PP)

7.1.1.7.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS007(1205GJ3202US10228625)JOHANNESBURG TO UMTATA

7.1.1.8.
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FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED TO N3 SOUTH, PASS, WARDEN, HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER,
PIETERMARITZBURG,ONTO R56, PROCEED PASS IXOPO, UMZIMKHULU, HARDING, KOKSTAD, MOUNT AYLIFF,
MOUNT FRERE, BACK INTO N2 PASS QUMBU, TSOLO, TO UMTATA RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE 

19:00 (D) Johannesburg Station          Johannesburg
22:00 (A) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
22:20 (D) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
01:40 (A) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
02:00 (D) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
05:00 (A) Shell Garage               Qumbu
05:15 (D) Shell Garage               Qumbu
06:15 (A) Umtata Rail Station          Umtata

FARES
R390.00 (OP) - R500.00 (PP)

1) AOGPGP0119232
4

2)  NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT
SERVICES 2008/233963/23

3) 2435 A EMDENI EXT, P O KWA THEMA, SOWETO,
1868

4) LGPGP01110698 New OL 5) 1 x 70 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS01(1205GJ2206LS10228270)NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT SERVICES CC

ROUTES DISCRIPTION

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 PROCEED ONTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,

7.1.1.2.
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WARDEN,HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER, PIETERMARITZBURG, ONTO, TURN LEFT INTO
UMGENI ROAD AND SET DOWN AT DURBAN STATION.

RETURN SAME ROUTE

09:00 JPS                    Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
13:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Harrismith
17: 00 (A) Durban Station      Durban (Durban Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Durban Staion          Durban (Durban Metro)
13:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
17:00 (A) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)

FARES:
R230 (0P)- R320 (PP) 

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), East London (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS002(1205GJ3204D210228585)

JOHANNESBURG TO EAST LONDON VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA KING WILLIAMS TOWN

FROM JOHANNESBURG PART STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO ZESTROM
STREET (BLOEMFONTEIN), PROCEED INTO HARVEY STREET, INTO RODES AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH, JOIN R30 PROCEED PASS REDDERSBURG, SMITHFIELD, ROUXVILLE, ALIWAL NORTH, JAMES TOWN,
QUEENSTOWN, PROCEED INTO N2 AND INTO CAMBRIDGE ROAD (EAST LONDON STATION).

RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE

19:00 (D) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
21:50 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Kroonstad
00:30 (A) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
00:40 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
03:50 (A) Caltex Garage          James Town
04:00 (D) Caltex Garage          James Town
05:20 (A) Rail station          Queenstown (Drop off)
05:30 (D) Rail station          Queenstown 
07:20 (A) Station          KingWilliamtown Station (Drop off)
07:40 (D) Station                KingWilliamstown
09:15 (A) Station               East London

RETURN JOURNEY
19:00 (D) Station               East London
20:30 (A) Rail Station          King Williams Town (Pick up)
20:45 (D) Rail Station          KingWilliams Town
22:45 (A) Rail Station          Queenstown (Pick up)
22:55 (D) Rail Station          Queenstown
02:30 (A) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
02:45 (D) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
05:40 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
05:55 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station

FARES:

1.     R680 (OP) – R790 (PP) Jhb to Queenstown
2.     R....... - Jhb to KingWilliams Town
3.     R600 (OP)- R750 (PP) Jhb to East London

7.1.1.3.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Bloemfontein Other (Bloemfontein) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS003(1205GJ7204Z410228594)JOHANNESBURG TO BLOEMFONTEIN 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT

7.1.1.4.
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ONTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED TO N1, PASS GRASMERE, SASOLBURG, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, WINBURG,
VERKEERDEVLEI, INTO ZESTROM STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD AND SET DOWN AT BLOEMFONTEIN RAILWAY
STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE
09:00 JPS                    (JOHANNESBURG Metro)
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad 
14:35 (A) Railway station          Bloemfontein
RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Railway station      Bloemfontein
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
14:35 (A) JPS               (JOHANNESBURG Metro)

FARES:
R300 (OP)- R420 (PP)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS004(1205GJ32001H10228609)JOHANNESBURG TO PORT ELIZABETH VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA
GRAHAMSTOWN

FR0M JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH INTO N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, AND INTO
R57 TO GRAAF REINET PROCEED TO R75 UITENHUGE JOINING R102 TOWARDS PORT ELIZABETH INTO
SETTLERS ROAD AND SET DOWN AT PORT ELIZABETH RAILWAY STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

TIME TABLE: 
16:00 (D) JPS          Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)
19:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
19:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Kroonstad
22:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
22:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
01:50 (A) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
02:00 (D) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
03:10 (A) Rail station                  Queenstown (Drop off)
03:20 (D) Rail station                  Queenstown 
06:20 (A) Total Garage                  Grahamstown (Drop off)
06:30 (D) Total Garage                   Grahamstown
09:40 (A) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro)
21:30 (A) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
21:45 (D) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
00:45 (A) Engen Garage          Jamestown
01:00 (D) Engen Garage          Jamestown
03:15 (A) Shell Ultra City      Bloemfontein (drop off)
03:25 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
07:00 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
07:15 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:50 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)

FARES:

1.     JHB/GERMISTON TO PORT ELIZABETH      R500 (OP)- R700 (PP)
2.     JHB/GERMISTON TO QUEENSTOWN         R680 (OP)- R850 (PP)
3.     JHB/GERMISTON TO GRAHAMSTOWN     R590 (OP)- R700 

7.1.1.5.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS005(1205GJ4209SS10228615)2.     JOHANNESBURG TO CAPE TOWN (4 vehicles)
FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, KROONSTAD JOIN N1, PROCEED INTO
ZENSTRON STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RHODES STREET, PROCEED INTO R30 (LEFT),

7.1.1.6.
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JOIN N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, HANOVER, RICHMOND, BEAUFORT WEST, LAINSBURG, PAARL,
WOCERSTER, BELLVILLE INTO CAPETOWN AND SET DOWN AT CAPE TOWN PARK STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

18:00 JPS                    Johannesburg Park Station
21:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Welkom
12:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Welkom
04:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
08:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
08:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
10:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
10:30 (D) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
12:00 (A) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
12:10 (D) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
13: 40 (A) Bus Terminal Marine Drive     Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) Bus Terminal Marine Drive Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
21:45 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
02:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
02:50 (D) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
06:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
06:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
09:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          City Kroonstad
09:40 (D) Shell Ultra City           City Kroonstad
11:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (JHB Metro)

FARES:

R550 (OP)-R650 (PP)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Kimberley Station (Kimberley) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS006(1205GJ920AHH10228621)JOHANNESBURG TO KIMBERLY 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, LEFT ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, ONTO N1 SOUTH, ONTO N12, PASS
POTCHEFSTROOM, KLERKSDORP, WOLMARANSTAD, BLOEMHOF, WARRENTON, INTO TRANSVAAL ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROPER STREET, INTO FLORENCE ROAD, SET DOWN AT KIMBERLY RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA SAME ROUTES

18:30 JPS                    Germiston
21:45 (A) Total Garage          Wolmaranstad
22:00 (D) Total Garage           Wolmaranstad
00:00 (A) Rail Station           Kimberly

FARES

R260.00 OP - R350 (PP)

7.1.1.7.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS007(1205GJ3202US10228625)JOHANNESBURG TO UMTATA

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED TO N3 SOUTH, PASS, WARDEN, HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER,
PIETERMARITZBURG,ONTO R56, PROCEED PASS IXOPO, UMZIMKHULU, HARDING, KOKSTAD, MOUNT AYLIFF,
MOUNT FRERE, BACK INTO N2 PASS QUMBU, TSOLO, TO UMTATA RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE 

19:00 (D) Johannesburg Station          Johannesburg
22:00 (A) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
22:20 (D) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
01:40 (A) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu

7.1.1.8.
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02:00 (D) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
05:00 (A) Shell Garage               Qumbu
05:15 (D) Shell Garage               Qumbu
06:15 (A) Umtata Rail Station          Umtata

FARES
R390.00 (OP) - R500.00 (PP)

1) AOGPGP0119232
5

2)  NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT
SERVICES 2008/233963/23

3) 2435 A EMDENI EXT, P O KWA THEMA, SOWETO,
1868

4) LGPGP01110713 New OL 5) 1 x 69 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS01(1205GJ2206LS10228270)NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT SERVICES CC

ROUTES DISCRIPTION

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 PROCEED ONTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,
WARDEN,HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER, PIETERMARITZBURG, ONTO, TURN LEFT INTO
UMGENI ROAD AND SET DOWN AT DURBAN STATION.

RETURN SAME ROUTE

09:00 JPS                    Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
13:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Harrismith
17: 00 (A) Durban Station      Durban (Durban Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Durban Staion          Durban (Durban Metro)
13:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
17:00 (A) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)

FARES:
R230 (0P)- R320 (PP) 

7.1.1.1.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), East London (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS002(1205GJ3204D210228585)

JOHANNESBURG TO EAST LONDON VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA KING WILLIAMS TOWN

FROM JOHANNESBURG PART STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO ZESTROM
STREET (BLOEMFONTEIN), PROCEED INTO HARVEY STREET, INTO RODES AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH, JOIN R30 PROCEED PASS REDDERSBURG, SMITHFIELD, ROUXVILLE, ALIWAL NORTH, JAMES TOWN,
QUEENSTOWN, PROCEED INTO N2 AND INTO CAMBRIDGE ROAD (EAST LONDON STATION).

RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE

19:00 (D) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
21:50 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Kroonstad
00:30 (A) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
00:40 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
03:50 (A) Caltex Garage          James Town
04:00 (D) Caltex Garage          James Town
05:20 (A) Rail station          Queenstown (Drop off)
05:30 (D) Rail station          Queenstown 
07:20 (A) Station          KingWilliamtown Station (Drop off)
07:40 (D) Station                KingWilliamstown
09:15 (A) Station               East London

7.1.1.2.
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RETURN JOURNEY
19:00 (D) Station               East London
20:30 (A) Rail Station          King Williams Town (Pick up)
20:45 (D) Rail Station          KingWilliams Town
22:45 (A) Rail Station          Queenstown (Pick up)
22:55 (D) Rail Station          Queenstown
02:30 (A) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
02:45 (D) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
05:40 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
05:55 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station

FARES:

1.     R680 (OP) – R790 (PP) Jhb to Queenstown
2.     R....... - Jhb to KingWilliams Town
3.     R600 (OP)- R750 (PP) Jhb to East London

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Bloemfontein Other (Bloemfontein) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS003(1205GJ7204Z410228594)JOHANNESBURG TO BLOEMFONTEIN 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED TO N1, PASS GRASMERE, SASOLBURG, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, WINBURG,
VERKEERDEVLEI, INTO ZESTROM STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD AND SET DOWN AT BLOEMFONTEIN RAILWAY
STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE
09:00 JPS                    (JOHANNESBURG Metro)
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad 
14:35 (A) Railway station          Bloemfontein
RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Railway station      Bloemfontein
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
14:35 (A) JPS               (JOHANNESBURG Metro)

FARES:
R300 (OP)- R420 (PP)

7.1.1.3.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS004(1205GJ32001H10228609)JOHANNESBURG TO PORT ELIZABETH VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA
GRAHAMSTOWN

FR0M JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH INTO N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, AND INTO
R57 TO GRAAF REINET PROCEED TO R75 UITENHUGE JOINING R102 TOWARDS PORT ELIZABETH INTO
SETTLERS ROAD AND SET DOWN AT PORT ELIZABETH RAILWAY STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

TIME TABLE: 
16:00 (D) JPS          Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)
19:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
19:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Kroonstad
22:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
22:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
01:50 (A) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
02:00 (D) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
03:10 (A) Rail station                  Queenstown (Drop off)
03:20 (D) Rail station                  Queenstown 
06:20 (A) Total Garage                  Grahamstown (Drop off)
06:30 (D) Total Garage                   Grahamstown
09:40 (A) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro)

7.1.1.4.
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21:30 (A) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
21:45 (D) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
00:45 (A) Engen Garage          Jamestown
01:00 (D) Engen Garage          Jamestown
03:15 (A) Shell Ultra City      Bloemfontein (drop off)
03:25 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
07:00 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
07:15 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:50 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)

FARES:

1.     JHB/GERMISTON TO PORT ELIZABETH      R500 (OP)- R700 (PP)
2.     JHB/GERMISTON TO QUEENSTOWN         R680 (OP)- R850 (PP)
3.     JHB/GERMISTON TO GRAHAMSTOWN     R590 (OP)- R700 

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS005(1205GJ4209SS10228615)2.     JOHANNESBURG TO CAPE TOWN (4 vehicles)
FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, KROONSTAD JOIN N1, PROCEED INTO
ZENSTRON STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RHODES STREET, PROCEED INTO R30 (LEFT),
JOIN N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, HANOVER, RICHMOND, BEAUFORT WEST, LAINSBURG, PAARL,
WOCERSTER, BELLVILLE INTO CAPETOWN AND SET DOWN AT CAPE TOWN PARK STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

18:00 JPS                    Johannesburg Park Station
21:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Welkom
12:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Welkom
04:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
08:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
08:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
10:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
10:30 (D) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
12:00 (A) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
12:10 (D) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
13: 40 (A) Bus Terminal Marine Drive     Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) Bus Terminal Marine Drive Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
21:45 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
02:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
02:50 (D) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
06:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
06:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
09:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          City Kroonstad
09:40 (D) Shell Ultra City           City Kroonstad
11:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (JHB Metro)

FARES:

R550 (OP)-R650 (PP)

7.1.1.5.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Kimberley Station (Kimberley) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS006(1205GJ920AHH10228621)JOHANNESBURG TO KIMBERLY 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, LEFT ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, ONTO N1 SOUTH, ONTO N12, PASS
POTCHEFSTROOM, KLERKSDORP, WOLMARANSTAD, BLOEMHOF, WARRENTON, INTO TRANSVAAL ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROPER STREET, INTO FLORENCE ROAD, SET DOWN AT KIMBERLY RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA SAME ROUTES

7.1.1.6.
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18:30 JPS                    Germiston
21:45 (A) Total Garage          Wolmaranstad
22:00 (D) Total Garage           Wolmaranstad
00:00 (A) Rail Station           Kimberly

FARES

R260.00 OP - R350 (PP)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS007(1205GJ3202US10228625)JOHANNESBURG TO UMTATA

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED TO N3 SOUTH, PASS, WARDEN, HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER,
PIETERMARITZBURG,ONTO R56, PROCEED PASS IXOPO, UMZIMKHULU, HARDING, KOKSTAD, MOUNT AYLIFF,
MOUNT FRERE, BACK INTO N2 PASS QUMBU, TSOLO, TO UMTATA RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE 

19:00 (D) Johannesburg Station          Johannesburg
22:00 (A) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
22:20 (D) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
01:40 (A) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
02:00 (D) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
05:00 (A) Shell Garage               Qumbu
05:15 (D) Shell Garage               Qumbu
06:15 (A) Umtata Rail Station          Umtata

FARES
R390.00 (OP) - R500.00 (PP)

7.1.1.7.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119232
7

2)  NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT
SERVICES 2008/233963/23

3) 2435 A EMDENI EXT, P O KWA THEMA, SOWETO,
1868
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1) 2) 3)

4) LGPGP01110704 New OL 5) 1 x 69 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS01(1205GJ2206LS10228270)NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT SERVICES CC

ROUTES DISCRIPTION

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 PROCEED ONTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,
WARDEN,HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER, PIETERMARITZBURG, ONTO, TURN LEFT INTO
UMGENI ROAD AND SET DOWN AT DURBAN STATION.

RETURN SAME ROUTE

09:00 JPS                    Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
13:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Harrismith
17: 00 (A) Durban Station      Durban (Durban Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Durban Staion          Durban (Durban Metro)
13:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
17:00 (A) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)

FARES:
R230 (0P)- R320 (PP) 

7.1.1.1.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), East London (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS002(1205GJ3204D210228585)

JOHANNESBURG TO EAST LONDON VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA KING WILLIAMS TOWN

FROM JOHANNESBURG PART STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO ZESTROM
STREET (BLOEMFONTEIN), PROCEED INTO HARVEY STREET, INTO RODES AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH, JOIN R30 PROCEED PASS REDDERSBURG, SMITHFIELD, ROUXVILLE, ALIWAL NORTH, JAMES TOWN,
QUEENSTOWN, PROCEED INTO N2 AND INTO CAMBRIDGE ROAD (EAST LONDON STATION).

RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE

19:00 (D) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
21:50 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Kroonstad
00:30 (A) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
00:40 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
03:50 (A) Caltex Garage          James Town
04:00 (D) Caltex Garage          James Town
05:20 (A) Rail station          Queenstown (Drop off)
05:30 (D) Rail station          Queenstown 
07:20 (A) Station          KingWilliamtown Station (Drop off)
07:40 (D) Station                KingWilliamstown
09:15 (A) Station               East London

RETURN JOURNEY
19:00 (D) Station               East London
20:30 (A) Rail Station          King Williams Town (Pick up)
20:45 (D) Rail Station          KingWilliams Town
22:45 (A) Rail Station          Queenstown (Pick up)
22:55 (D) Rail Station          Queenstown
02:30 (A) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
02:45 (D) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
05:40 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
05:55 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad

7.1.1.2.
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09:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station

FARES:

1.     R680 (OP) – R790 (PP) Jhb to Queenstown
2.     R....... - Jhb to KingWilliams Town
3.     R600 (OP)- R750 (PP) Jhb to East London

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Bloemfontein Other (Bloemfontein) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS003(1205GJ7204Z410228594)JOHANNESBURG TO BLOEMFONTEIN 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED TO N1, PASS GRASMERE, SASOLBURG, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, WINBURG,
VERKEERDEVLEI, INTO ZESTROM STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD AND SET DOWN AT BLOEMFONTEIN RAILWAY
STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE
09:00 JPS                    (JOHANNESBURG Metro)
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad 
14:35 (A) Railway station          Bloemfontein
RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Railway station      Bloemfontein
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
14:35 (A) JPS               (JOHANNESBURG Metro)

FARES:
R300 (OP)- R420 (PP)

7.1.1.3.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS004(1205GJ32001H10228609)JOHANNESBURG TO PORT ELIZABETH VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA
GRAHAMSTOWN

FR0M JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH INTO N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, AND INTO
R57 TO GRAAF REINET PROCEED TO R75 UITENHUGE JOINING R102 TOWARDS PORT ELIZABETH INTO
SETTLERS ROAD AND SET DOWN AT PORT ELIZABETH RAILWAY STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

TIME TABLE: 
16:00 (D) JPS          Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)
19:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
19:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Kroonstad
22:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
22:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
01:50 (A) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
02:00 (D) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
03:10 (A) Rail station                  Queenstown (Drop off)
03:20 (D) Rail station                  Queenstown 
06:20 (A) Total Garage                  Grahamstown (Drop off)
06:30 (D) Total Garage                   Grahamstown
09:40 (A) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro)
21:30 (A) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
21:45 (D) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
00:45 (A) Engen Garage          Jamestown
01:00 (D) Engen Garage          Jamestown
03:15 (A) Shell Ultra City      Bloemfontein (drop off)
03:25 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
07:00 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
07:15 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:50 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)

FARES:

7.1.1.4.
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1.     JHB/GERMISTON TO PORT ELIZABETH      R500 (OP)- R700 (PP)
2.     JHB/GERMISTON TO QUEENSTOWN         R680 (OP)- R850 (PP)
3.     JHB/GERMISTON TO GRAHAMSTOWN     R590 (OP)- R700 

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS005(1205GJ4209SS10228615)2.     JOHANNESBURG TO CAPE TOWN (4 vehicles)
FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, KROONSTAD JOIN N1, PROCEED INTO
ZENSTRON STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RHODES STREET, PROCEED INTO R30 (LEFT),
JOIN N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, HANOVER, RICHMOND, BEAUFORT WEST, LAINSBURG, PAARL,
WOCERSTER, BELLVILLE INTO CAPETOWN AND SET DOWN AT CAPE TOWN PARK STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

18:00 JPS                    Johannesburg Park Station
21:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Welkom
12:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Welkom
04:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
08:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
08:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
10:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
10:30 (D) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
12:00 (A) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
12:10 (D) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
13: 40 (A) Bus Terminal Marine Drive     Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) Bus Terminal Marine Drive Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
21:45 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
02:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
02:50 (D) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
06:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
06:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
09:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          City Kroonstad
09:40 (D) Shell Ultra City           City Kroonstad
11:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (JHB Metro)

FARES:

R550 (OP)-R650 (PP)

7.1.1.5.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Kimberley Station (Kimberley) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS006(1205GJ920AHH10228621)JOHANNESBURG TO KIMBERLY 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, LEFT ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, ONTO N1 SOUTH, ONTO N12, PASS
POTCHEFSTROOM, KLERKSDORP, WOLMARANSTAD, BLOEMHOF, WARRENTON, INTO TRANSVAAL ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROPER STREET, INTO FLORENCE ROAD, SET DOWN AT KIMBERLY RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA SAME ROUTES

18:30 JPS                    Germiston
21:45 (A) Total Garage          Wolmaranstad
22:00 (D) Total Garage           Wolmaranstad
00:00 (A) Rail Station           Kimberly

FARES

R260.00 OP - R350 (PP)

7.1.1.6.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -7.1.1.7.
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GPMENDEBUS007(1205GJ3202US10228625)JOHANNESBURG TO UMTATA

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED TO N3 SOUTH, PASS, WARDEN, HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER,
PIETERMARITZBURG,ONTO R56, PROCEED PASS IXOPO, UMZIMKHULU, HARDING, KOKSTAD, MOUNT AYLIFF,
MOUNT FRERE, BACK INTO N2 PASS QUMBU, TSOLO, TO UMTATA RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE 

19:00 (D) Johannesburg Station          Johannesburg
22:00 (A) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
22:20 (D) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
01:40 (A) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
02:00 (D) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
05:00 (A) Shell Garage               Qumbu
05:15 (D) Shell Garage               Qumbu
06:15 (A) Umtata Rail Station          Umtata

FARES
R390.00 (OP) - R500.00 (PP)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119232
8

2)  NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT
SERVICES 2008/233963/23

3) 2435 A EMDENI EXT, P O KWA THEMA, SOWETO,
1868

4) LGPGP01110703 New OL 5) 1 x 69 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS01(1205GJ2206LS10228270)NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT SERVICES CC

ROUTES DISCRIPTION

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS

7.1.1.1.
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STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 PROCEED ONTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,
WARDEN,HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER, PIETERMARITZBURG, ONTO, TURN LEFT INTO
UMGENI ROAD AND SET DOWN AT DURBAN STATION.

RETURN SAME ROUTE

09:00 JPS                    Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
13:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Harrismith
17: 00 (A) Durban Station      Durban (Durban Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Durban Staion          Durban (Durban Metro)
13:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
17:00 (A) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)

FARES:
R230 (0P)- R320 (PP) 

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), East London (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS002(1205GJ3204D210228585)

JOHANNESBURG TO EAST LONDON VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA KING WILLIAMS TOWN

FROM JOHANNESBURG PART STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO ZESTROM
STREET (BLOEMFONTEIN), PROCEED INTO HARVEY STREET, INTO RODES AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH, JOIN R30 PROCEED PASS REDDERSBURG, SMITHFIELD, ROUXVILLE, ALIWAL NORTH, JAMES TOWN,
QUEENSTOWN, PROCEED INTO N2 AND INTO CAMBRIDGE ROAD (EAST LONDON STATION).

RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE

19:00 (D) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
21:50 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Kroonstad
00:30 (A) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
00:40 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
03:50 (A) Caltex Garage          James Town
04:00 (D) Caltex Garage          James Town
05:20 (A) Rail station          Queenstown (Drop off)
05:30 (D) Rail station          Queenstown 
07:20 (A) Station          KingWilliamtown Station (Drop off)
07:40 (D) Station                KingWilliamstown
09:15 (A) Station               East London

RETURN JOURNEY
19:00 (D) Station               East London
20:30 (A) Rail Station          King Williams Town (Pick up)
20:45 (D) Rail Station          KingWilliams Town
22:45 (A) Rail Station          Queenstown (Pick up)
22:55 (D) Rail Station          Queenstown
02:30 (A) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
02:45 (D) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
05:40 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
05:55 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station

FARES:

1.     R680 (OP) – R790 (PP) Jhb to Queenstown
2.     R....... - Jhb to KingWilliams Town
3.     R600 (OP)- R750 (PP) Jhb to East London

7.1.1.2.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Bloemfontein Other (Bloemfontein) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS003(1205GJ7204Z410228594)JOHANNESBURG TO BLOEMFONTEIN 

7.1.1.3.
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FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED TO N1, PASS GRASMERE, SASOLBURG, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, WINBURG,
VERKEERDEVLEI, INTO ZESTROM STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD AND SET DOWN AT BLOEMFONTEIN RAILWAY
STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE
09:00 JPS                    (JOHANNESBURG Metro)
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad 
14:35 (A) Railway station          Bloemfontein
RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Railway station      Bloemfontein
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
14:35 (A) JPS               (JOHANNESBURG Metro)

FARES:
R300 (OP)- R420 (PP)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS004(1205GJ32001H10228609)JOHANNESBURG TO PORT ELIZABETH VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA
GRAHAMSTOWN

FR0M JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH INTO N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, AND INTO
R57 TO GRAAF REINET PROCEED TO R75 UITENHUGE JOINING R102 TOWARDS PORT ELIZABETH INTO
SETTLERS ROAD AND SET DOWN AT PORT ELIZABETH RAILWAY STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

TIME TABLE: 
16:00 (D) JPS          Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)
19:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
19:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Kroonstad
22:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
22:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
01:50 (A) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
02:00 (D) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
03:10 (A) Rail station                  Queenstown (Drop off)
03:20 (D) Rail station                  Queenstown 
06:20 (A) Total Garage                  Grahamstown (Drop off)
06:30 (D) Total Garage                   Grahamstown
09:40 (A) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro)
21:30 (A) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
21:45 (D) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
00:45 (A) Engen Garage          Jamestown
01:00 (D) Engen Garage          Jamestown
03:15 (A) Shell Ultra City      Bloemfontein (drop off)
03:25 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
07:00 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
07:15 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:50 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)

FARES:

1.     JHB/GERMISTON TO PORT ELIZABETH      R500 (OP)- R700 (PP)
2.     JHB/GERMISTON TO QUEENSTOWN         R680 (OP)- R850 (PP)
3.     JHB/GERMISTON TO GRAHAMSTOWN     R590 (OP)- R700 

7.1.1.4.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS005(1205GJ4209SS10228615)2.     JOHANNESBURG TO CAPE TOWN (4 vehicles)
FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, KROONSTAD JOIN N1, PROCEED INTO

7.1.1.5.
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ZENSTRON STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RHODES STREET, PROCEED INTO R30 (LEFT),
JOIN N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, HANOVER, RICHMOND, BEAUFORT WEST, LAINSBURG, PAARL,
WOCERSTER, BELLVILLE INTO CAPETOWN AND SET DOWN AT CAPE TOWN PARK STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

18:00 JPS                    Johannesburg Park Station
21:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Welkom
12:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Welkom
04:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
08:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
08:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
10:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
10:30 (D) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
12:00 (A) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
12:10 (D) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
13: 40 (A) Bus Terminal Marine Drive     Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) Bus Terminal Marine Drive Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
21:45 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
02:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
02:50 (D) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
06:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
06:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
09:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          City Kroonstad
09:40 (D) Shell Ultra City           City Kroonstad
11:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (JHB Metro)

FARES:

R550 (OP)-R650 (PP)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Kimberley Station (Kimberley) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS006(1205GJ920AHH10228621)JOHANNESBURG TO KIMBERLY 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, LEFT ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, ONTO N1 SOUTH, ONTO N12, PASS
POTCHEFSTROOM, KLERKSDORP, WOLMARANSTAD, BLOEMHOF, WARRENTON, INTO TRANSVAAL ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROPER STREET, INTO FLORENCE ROAD, SET DOWN AT KIMBERLY RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA SAME ROUTES

18:30 JPS                    Germiston
21:45 (A) Total Garage          Wolmaranstad
22:00 (D) Total Garage           Wolmaranstad
00:00 (A) Rail Station           Kimberly

FARES

R260.00 OP - R350 (PP)

7.1.1.6.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS007(1205GJ3202US10228625)JOHANNESBURG TO UMTATA

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED TO N3 SOUTH, PASS, WARDEN, HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER,
PIETERMARITZBURG,ONTO R56, PROCEED PASS IXOPO, UMZIMKHULU, HARDING, KOKSTAD, MOUNT AYLIFF,
MOUNT FRERE, BACK INTO N2 PASS QUMBU, TSOLO, TO UMTATA RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE 

19:00 (D) Johannesburg Station          Johannesburg
22:00 (A) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
22:20 (D) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith

7.1.1.7.
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01:40 (A) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
02:00 (D) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
05:00 (A) Shell Garage               Qumbu
05:15 (D) Shell Garage               Qumbu
06:15 (A) Umtata Rail Station          Umtata

FARES
R390.00 (OP) - R500.00 (PP)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119232
9

2)  NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT
SERVICES 2008/233963/23

3) 2435 A EMDENI EXT, P O KWA THEMA, SOWETO,
1868

4) LGPGP01110696 New OL 5) 1 x 70 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 

7.1.1.1.
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3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS01(1205GJ2206LS10228270)NYAMENDE EVENTS AND TRANSPORT SERVICES CC

ROUTES DISCRIPTION

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 PROCEED ONTO N3, PASS HEIDELBURG,
WARDEN,HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER, PIETERMARITZBURG, ONTO, TURN LEFT INTO
UMGENI ROAD AND SET DOWN AT DURBAN STATION.

RETURN SAME ROUTE

09:00 JPS                    Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
13:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Harrismith
17: 00 (A) Durban Station      Durban (Durban Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Durban Staion          Durban (Durban Metro)
13:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
13:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Harrismith
17:00 (A) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)

FARES:
R230 (0P)- R320 (PP) 

7.1.1.2.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), East London (Buffalo City Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS002(1205GJ3204D210228585)

JOHANNESBURG TO EAST LONDON VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA KING WILLIAMS TOWN

FROM JOHANNESBURG PART STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED INTO N1, TURN LEFT INTO ZESTROM
STREET (BLOEMFONTEIN), PROCEED INTO HARVEY STREET, INTO RODES AVENUE, TURN LEFT INTO
CHURCH, JOIN R30 PROCEED PASS REDDERSBURG, SMITHFIELD, ROUXVILLE, ALIWAL NORTH, JAMES TOWN,
QUEENSTOWN, PROCEED INTO N2 AND INTO CAMBRIDGE ROAD (EAST LONDON STATION).

RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE

19:00 (D) JPS               Johannesburg (Jhb Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
21:50 (D) Shell Ultra City`      Kroonstad
00:30 (A) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
00:40 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
03:50 (A) Caltex Garage          James Town
04:00 (D) Caltex Garage          James Town
05:20 (A) Rail station          Queenstown (Drop off)
05:30 (D) Rail station          Queenstown 
07:20 (A) Station          KingWilliamtown Station (Drop off)
07:40 (D) Station                KingWilliamstown
09:15 (A) Station               East London

RETURN JOURNEY

7.1.1.3.
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19:00 (D) Station               East London
20:30 (A) Rail Station          King Williams Town (Pick up)
20:45 (D) Rail Station          KingWilliams Town
22:45 (A) Rail Station          Queenstown (Pick up)
22:55 (D) Rail Station          Queenstown
02:30 (A) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
02:45 (D) Caltex Garage          Reddersburg
05:40 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
05:55 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station

FARES:

1.     R680 (OP) – R790 (PP) Jhb to Queenstown
2.     R....... - Jhb to KingWilliams Town
3.     R600 (OP)- R750 (PP) Jhb to East London

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Bloemfontein Other (Bloemfontein) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS003(1205GJ7204Z410228594)JOHANNESBURG TO BLOEMFONTEIN 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH PROCEED TO N1, PASS GRASMERE, SASOLBURG, KROONSTAD, VENTERSBURG, WINBURG,
VERKEERDEVLEI, INTO ZESTROM STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD AND SET DOWN AT BLOEMFONTEIN RAILWAY
STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE
09:00 JPS                    (JOHANNESBURG Metro)
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad 
14:35 (A) Railway station          Bloemfontein
RETURN JOURNEY
09:00 (D) Railway station      Bloemfontein
11:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
11:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
14:35 (A) JPS               (JOHANNESBURG Metro)

FARES:
R300 (OP)- R420 (PP)

7.1.1.4.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS004(1205GJ32001H10228609)JOHANNESBURG TO PORT ELIZABETH VIA QUEENSTOWN VIA
GRAHAMSTOWN

FR0M JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH INTO N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, AND INTO
R57 TO GRAAF REINET PROCEED TO R75 UITENHUGE JOINING R102 TOWARDS PORT ELIZABETH INTO
SETTLERS ROAD AND SET DOWN AT PORT ELIZABETH RAILWAY STATION
RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

TIME TABLE: 
16:00 (D) JPS          Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)
19:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Kroonstad
19:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Kroonstad
22:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
22:40 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
01:50 (A) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
02:00 (D) Engine Garage                  Jamestown
03:10 (A) Rail station                  Queenstown (Drop off)
03:20 (D) Rail station                  Queenstown 
06:20 (A) Total Garage                  Grahamstown (Drop off)
06:30 (D) Total Garage                   Grahamstown
09:40 (A) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) PERS               Port Elizabeth (Nelson Mandela Bay Metro)
21:30 (A) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
21:45 (D) Total Garage          Fort Beaufort
00:45 (A) Engen Garage          Jamestown

7.1.1.5.
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01:00 (D) Engen Garage          Jamestown
03:15 (A) Shell Ultra City      Bloemfontein (drop off)
03:25 (D) Shell Ultra City     Bloemfontein
07:00 (A) Shell Ultra City     City Kroonstad
07:15 (D) Shell Ultra City      City Kroonstad
09:50 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (Jhb Metro)

FARES:

1.     JHB/GERMISTON TO PORT ELIZABETH      R500 (OP)- R700 (PP)
2.     JHB/GERMISTON TO QUEENSTOWN         R680 (OP)- R850 (PP)
3.     JHB/GERMISTON TO GRAHAMSTOWN     R590 (OP)- R700 

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS005(1205GJ4209SS10228615)2.     JOHANNESBURG TO CAPE TOWN (4 vehicles)
FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET INTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, KROONSTAD JOIN N1, PROCEED INTO
ZENSTRON STREET, INTO HARVEY ROAD, TURN RIGHT INTO RHODES STREET, PROCEED INTO R30 (LEFT),
JOIN N1 PROCEED PASS COLESBURG, HANOVER, RICHMOND, BEAUFORT WEST, LAINSBURG, PAARL,
WOCERSTER, BELLVILLE INTO CAPETOWN AND SET DOWN AT CAPE TOWN PARK STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE

18:00 JPS                    Johannesburg Park Station
21:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Welkom
12:20 (D) Shell Ultra City`              Welkom
04:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
08:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
08:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
10:20 (A) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
10:30 (D) Shell Ultra City          Worcester
12:00 (A) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
12:10 (D) Bellville Rail Station     Bellville
13: 40 (A) Bus Terminal Marine Drive     Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)

RETURN JOURNEY
18:00 (D) Bus Terminal Marine Drive Cape Town (Cape Town Metro)
21:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
21:45 (D) Shell Ultra City          Laingsburg
02:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
02:50 (D) Shell Ultra City          Colesburg
06:00 (A) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
06:20 (D) Shell Ultra City          Bloemfontein
09:30 (A) Shell Ultra City          City Kroonstad
09:40 (D) Shell Ultra City           City Kroonstad
11:15 (A) JPS               Johannesburg Park Station (JHB Metro)

FARES:

R550 (OP)-R650 (PP)

7.1.1.6.

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Kimberley Station (Kimberley) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS006(1205GJ920AHH10228621)JOHANNESBURG TO KIMBERLY 

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET, TURN LEFT INTO WOLMARANS
STREET, LEFT ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT INTO M1 SOUTH, ONTO N1 SOUTH, ONTO N12, PASS
POTCHEFSTROOM, KLERKSDORP, WOLMARANSTAD, BLOEMHOF, WARRENTON, INTO TRANSVAAL ROAD,
TURN LEFT INTO ROPER STREET, INTO FLORENCE ROAD, SET DOWN AT KIMBERLY RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA SAME ROUTES

18:30 JPS                    Germiston
21:45 (A) Total Garage          Wolmaranstad
22:00 (D) Total Garage           Wolmaranstad

7.1.1.7.
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00:00 (A) Rail Station           Kimberly

FARES

R260.00 OP - R350 (PP)

Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Origin), Umtata NU (King Sabata Dalindyebo Rural) (Destination) -
GPMENDEBUS007(1205GJ3202US10228625)JOHANNESBURG TO UMTATA

FROM JOHANNESBURG PARK STATION TURN RIGHT INTO RISSIK STREET ONTO SMITH STREET, TURN RIGHT
ONTO M1 SOUTH, PROCEED TO N3 SOUTH, PASS, WARDEN, HARRISMITH, LADYSMITH, ESCORT, MOOI RIVER,
PIETERMARITZBURG,ONTO R56, PROCEED PASS IXOPO, UMZIMKHULU, HARDING, KOKSTAD, MOUNT AYLIFF,
MOUNT FRERE, BACK INTO N2 PASS QUMBU, TSOLO, TO UMTATA RAILWAY STATION.

RETURN VIA THE SAME ROUTE 

19:00 (D) Johannesburg Station          Johannesburg
22:00 (A) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
22:20 (D) Shell Ultra City               Harrismith
01:40 (A) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
02:00 (D) Total Garage               Umzimkhulu
05:00 (A) Shell Garage               Qumbu
05:15 (D) Shell Garage               Qumbu
06:15 (A) Umtata Rail Station          Umtata

FARES
R390.00 (OP) - R500.00 (PP)

7.1.1.8.

1) AOGPGP0119986
9

2)  TRANS BUS AFRICA 2008/230458/23 3) P O BOX 603, MARAISBURG, JOHANNESBURG,
1700

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 64 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

7.1.1.1.
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9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120163
9

2) TEMPLEMAN SIKHAKHANE
5302195436089

3) 407 dube line, Dlamini, Dlamini, 1818 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Dlamini (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), Klipspruit (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUSIKHAKHANE(12058J12058R00229476)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: SAINT IVES PRIMARY.
Origin: DLAMINI.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:6H00  TO 8H00
Return times:14H00 TO 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.

7.1.1.2.
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6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 

1) AOGPGP0120311
4

2) SELWYNN LAURENCE KOOPMAN
6408205182081

3) P.O. BOX 1711, FLORIDA, FLORIDA, 1710 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120593
0

2)  SEASON'S STAR TRADING 96 CC
2002/010780/23

3) P O BOX 32779, BRAAMFONTIEN, JOHANNESBURG,
2009

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 61 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Bus-type-service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

7.1.1.1.
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Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue. 

3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial

Regulatory Entity.

4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a

chauffer driven vehicle.

6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational

event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of

specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.

7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,

namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -

GPSSTBUS001(1205962207BP10211200)The conveyance of persons on a particular bus route.

FORWARD JOURNEY

PASSENGER FROM TERMINAL POINT AT BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN SOWETO WITHIN THE

MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JOHANNESBURG TO DUNDEE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN DUNDEE WITHIN

THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE PROCEED INTO OLD POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD AND CONTINUE TO

ITS JUNCTION WITH M1 AND PROCEED IN N12 CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH N3 AND TURN RIGHT INTO

N3 AND PROCEED ALONG N3 LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION WITH R103 (NEDERVEEN) ROAD AND TURN RIGHT ON

THE ROBOT TO ITS JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD ( NO 37) PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT COMPLEX STOP

SITUATED WITHIN MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON AND LOAD.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF ROAD

PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO ITS JUNCTION R103 ( NEDERVEEN) ROAD PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO N3

AND PROCEED ALONG N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BARRY MARAIS ROAD SITUATED WITH MAGESTERIAL

DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG PROCEED TO VOSLOOORUS TERMINAL POINT STOP AND LOAD.  FROM

VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT TURN RIGHT INTO BARRY MARAIS ROA AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO

JOIN N3 TO ITS JUNCTION WITH BALFOUR-STANDERTON ROAD (N11) PROCEED UNTIL STANDERTON TURN

RIGHT LOMBARD STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO BURGER STREET TO STANDERTON BUS TERMINAL

SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON.  TURN LEFT INTO VERY STREET, TURN

LEFT INTO BOTHA STREET PROCEED AND CHANGE TO R23 UNTIL VOLKSRUST WHICH BECOMES DAN

PIENAAR STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO

LANGSHEK ROAD PROCEED TO JOIN WITH N11 PROCEED ALONG N11 TO ITS JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND

CONTINUE WITH ALLEN STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN

RIGHT INTO KIRKLANDS STREET AND PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO TERMINUS STREET INTO

NEWCASTLE TERMINUS WHICH IS SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE.  TURN BACK

TO TERMINUS STREET PROCEED TURN LEFT INTO KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER

STREET PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT INTO ALLEN STREET  PROCEED AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N11

CONTINUE WITH IT TO ITS JUNCTION AND TURN LEFT TO R621 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT INTO R68 INTO

DUNDEE THEN BECOMES KARELLANDMAN STREET AND TURN LEFT TO VICTORIA ROAD PROCEED AND

TURN LEFT TO WILLSOM ROAD AND TURN RIGHT TO BEACON ROAD PROCEED TURN RIGHT INTO SMITH

STREET TO DUNDEE BUS RANK SITUATED IN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE.

RETURN JOURNEY PASSENGERS FROM TERMINAL POINT OF DUNDEE TERMINALS SITUATED IN DUNDEE

WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF DUNDEE TO BARAGWANATH TERMINAL POINT SITUATED IN

SOWETO WITHIN THE MAGISTERIAL DISTRICT OF JAHANNESBURG PROCEED INTO SMIT STREET AND TURN

RIGHT TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ON THE CIRCLE OF VICTORIA ROAD KEEP RIGHT TO KARELLANDMAN

STREET PROCEED AND THEN BECOMES R68 AND TURN RIGHT  INTO R621 PROCEED UNTIL DANNHAUSER

TURN RIGHT INTO R621 AND PROCEEDNTHEN RIGHT INTO N11 AND PROCEED THEN TURN LEFT TO ITS

JUNCTION ALLEN STREET AND PROCEED  TURN LEFT INTO VOORTREKKER STREET.  TURN RIGHT INTO

KIRKLAND STREET AND TURN RIGHT TO TERMINUS STREET TO NEWCASTLE TERMINAL POINT SITUATED

WITHIN THE NEWCASTLE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT.  STOP AND LOAD FROM TERMINUS STREET PROCEED

AND TURN LEFT TO KIRKLAND STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO VOORTREKKER STREET AND TURN

LEFT TO JOIN ALLEN STREET PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO JOIN N11.  PROCEED WITH N11 UNTIL IT

BECOMES LAINGSNEK STREET AND TURN LEFT INTO JOUBERT STREET AND TURN RIGHT INTO DAN 

PIENAAR STREET.  PROCEED AND IT THEN BECOMES R23 PROCEED ALONG PAST PERDEKOP THROUGH

MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND CONTINUE INTO STANDERTON INTO BOTHA STREET WITHIN

THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF STANDERTON AND TURN RIGHT INTO LOMBARD STREET LEFT INTO

PROVINCIAL ROAD (R23) AND PROCEED AND PASS GREYLINGSTAD AND BALFOUR AND TURN RIGHT TO JOIN

NATIONAL ROAD N3  PROCEED WITH N3 TURN LEFT TO BARRY MARAIS ROAD TO VOSLOORUS TERMINAL

POINT  WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF BOKSBURG.  N2 FROM VOSLOORUS TERMINAL POINT BACK

TO N3 PROCEED AND TURN LEFT TO HEIDELBERG ROAD WHICH BECOMES R103 (NEVERDEEN)  TURN RIGHT

TO BLACK REEF ROAD AND RIGHT JUNCTION BLACK REEF ROAD.  PROCEED TO KATLEHONG SPORT

COMPLEX SITUATED WITHIN THE MAGESTERIAL DISTRICT OF GERMISTON.  TURN BACK TO BLACK REEF

7.1.1.2.
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ROAD TURN LEFT AT ITS JUNCTION LEFT INTO NEVERDEEN ROAD WHICH BECOMES HEIDELBERG ROAD
TURN RIGHT TO JOIN N3 PROCEED INTO RISSIK STREET SITUATED WITHIIN THE JURISDICTION OF
JOHANNESBURG AND OFF-LOAD AT GHANDI SQUARE.  CONTINUE ALONG RISSIK TO WOLMARANS STREET
WHICH BECOMES VILJOEN STREET AND PROCEED ALONG VILJOEN STREET TO ITS JUNCTION WITH M1. AT
THIS JUNCTION PROCEED LEFT INTO M1 AND CONTINUE TO ITS JUNCTION WITH THE SOWETO GLIDE-OFF AT
THE JUNCTION TURN LEFT AND CONTINUE ALONG SOWETO GLIDE-OFF TO ITS JUNCTION WITH LOD
POTCHEFSTROOM ROAD. AT THE JUNCTION TURN RIGHT TO THE BARAGWANATH HOSPITAL TERMINAL
POINT.

Baragwanath (Diepkloof / Meadowlands) (Origin), Dundee (Dundee) (Destination) -
GPSSTBUS001A(1205962207BP10211201)RESTRICTION ON THE FORWARD JOURNEY TO BARAGWANATH TO
DUNDEE NO PASSENGERS MAY BE UP OR SET DOWN LEAVING NEWCASTLE TERMINUS IN NEWCASTLE
BEFORE REACHING DUNDEE TERMINUS POINT  ON THE RETURN JOURNEY FROM DUNDEE TO
BARAGWANATH NO PASSENGERS MAY BE CONVEYED BETWEEN TO VOSLOORUS AND BARAGWANATH

DEPART     TIME               ARRIVAL          TIME
DUNDEE     07H00               BARAGWANATH     14H00
BARAGWANTH 08H00               DUNDEE          14H00
SCALE OF CHARGES – BARAGWANTH TO DUNDEE : R70:00

7.1.1.3.

1) AOGPGP0120660
8

2) SHUMANI ROBERT RAMAVHULELA
7007205992082

3) 695 MAKHATHU STREET, TSHIAWELO, SOWETO,
1818

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before

7.1.1.1.
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the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120665
1

2) SYDNEY MUSEKIWA SHONIWA
7803086155181

3) 15 TROUPANT AVENUE, MAGALISSIEG,
MAGALISSIEG, 2144 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER RISSIK & COMMISSIONER STREET (JHB - CBD) in
JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 

7.1.1.1.
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the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETRC1(135ZKG135ZKG00210539)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER RISSIK & COMMISSIONER STREET (JHB - CBD) in
JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120665
4

2) SYDNEY MUSEKIWA SHONIWA
7803086155181

3) 15 TROUPANT AVENUE, MAGALISSIEG,
MAGALISSIEG, 2144 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER RISSIK & COMMISSIONER STREET (JHB - CBD) in
JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

7.1.1.1.
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2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETRC1(135ZKG135ZKG00210539)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER RISSIK & COMMISSIONER STREET (JHB - CBD) in
JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120665
6

2) SYDNEY MUSEKIWA SHONIWA
7803086155181

3) 15 TROUPANT AVENUE, MAGALISSIEG,
MAGALISSIEG, 2144 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.7.1.1.1.
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National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER RISSIK & COMMISSIONER STREET (JHB - CBD) in
JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETRC1(135ZKG135ZKG00210539)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER RISSIK & COMMISSIONER STREET (JHB - CBD) in
JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

43



	3978	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

1) AOGPGP0120665
7

2) SYDNEY MUSEKIWA SHONIWA
7803086155181

3) 15 TROUPANT AVENUE, MAGALISSIEG,
MAGALISSIEG, 2144 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER RISSIK & COMMISSIONER STREET (JHB - CBD) in
JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETRC1(135ZKG135ZKG00210539)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER RISSIK & COMMISSIONER STREET (JHB - CBD) in
JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;

7.1.1.1.
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(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120667
6

2) LD KHUMBHUZA 8807155697089 3) NO 12 WATSONNA  LD, QUEENS AVENUE,
WINDSOR WEST, 2194 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETJS01(1360SY1360SY00211007)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER JORRISON & STATION STREET (JHB
BRAAMFONTEIN) in JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable

7.1.1.1.
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Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120668
7

2)  TSHALA UVUNE INVESTMENTS
2013/049005/07

3) 134 FOX STREET, MARSHALL TOWN, JHB, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Staff service7.1.1.)

Marshalltown (Central Region) (Origin), Johannesburg CBD (Central Region) (Destination) -
GPBRCSTAFFTSHALA(1205GH1205GJ00238764)The conveyance of Staff transport service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination:johannesburg CBD(places of work)
Origin: Johannesburg other(their places of residence).
Description: Staff service means a public transport service by road provided by means of  a vehicle owned by an
employer or a vehicle provided by a public transport operator in terms of a contract with the employer, when used
exclusively for the conveyance of the employer’s employees;
Time Tables: The schedules for this service are as follows:
Departure times:_______
Return time:___________
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates. 
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual
basis, that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
5. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any   time.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120673
4

2)  SOUTH500 TRAVEL 2016/139430/07 3) P.O. BOX 561, MAYERTON, MAYERTON, 1460 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 7 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Meyerton (Vereeniging-Kopanong (GT422)) (Origin), Meyerton (Vereeniging-Kopanong (GT422)) (Destination) -
GPBRCSTAFFNGWENYA01(1205TD1205TD00238965)The conveyance of Staff transport service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: Meyerton
Origin: Employees will be transported from 29 Ralaway street,noldik,meyerton.
Description: Staff service means a public transport service by road provided by means of  a vehicle owned by an
employer or a vehicle provided by a public transport operator in terms of a contract with the employer, when used
exclusively for the conveyance of the employer’s employees;
Time Tables: The schedules for this service are as follows:
Departure times:
Return time:
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates. 
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
5.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any   time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0120673
7

2) BERNARD PHAKAMAVI NZUZA
7405205470085

3) BLOCK 2C ROSEVET STREET, NO 13 NOBUHLE
HOSTEL, ALEXANDRA, 2090 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER RISSIK & COMMISSIONER STREET (JHB - CBD) in
JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETRC1(135ZKG135ZKG00210539)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER RISSIK & COMMISSIONER STREET (JHB - CBD) in
JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.

7.1.1.1.
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8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120677
9

2) ENOS MASHAPA 6011245783080 3) 4429 MSESHANE STREET, PIMVILLE ZONE 4,
SOWETO, 1809 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120683
2

2) ALSON KHIMBI 6708295601084 3) 1907 PONTIE CITY, TOWNHOUSE NO 1, LILLY
AVENUE BEREA, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

7.1.1.1.
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Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120683
4

2) MZOTHULE ENOCK GUMBI
8501056036089

3) 201 THONGWE STREET, CENTRAL WESTERN
JABAVU, SOWETO, 1809 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed

7.1.1.1.
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before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120683
8

2) Mohamed M Paruk 2000/031272/07 3) 110 CLIFTON STREET, MAYFAIR, JOHANNESBURG,
2092

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 70 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120683
9

2) ALSON KHIMBI 6708295601084 3) 1907 PONTIE CITY, TOWNHOUSE NO 1, LILLY
AVENUE BEREA, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

7.1.1.1.
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Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120684
0

2) Mohamed M Paruk 2000/031272/07 3) 110 CLIFTON STREET, MAYFAIR, JOHANNESBURG,
2092

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 70 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

53



	3988	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120684
1

2) ALSON KHIMBI 6708295601084 3) 1907 PONTIE CITY, TOWNHOUSE NO 1, LILLY
AVENUE BEREA, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.

7.1.1.1.
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5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120684
2

2) Mohamed M Paruk 2000/031272/07 3) 110 CLIFTON STREET, MAYFAIR, JOHANNESBURG,
2092

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :

7.1.1.1.
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1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120684
3

2) ALSON KHIMBI 6708295601084 3) 1907 PONTIE CITY, TOWNHOUSE NO 1, LILLY
AVENUE BEREA, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:

7.1.1.1.
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Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120684
4

2) Mohamed M Paruk 2000/031272/07 3) 110 CLIFTON STREET, MAYFAIR, JOHANNESBURG,
2092

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
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specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120684
5

2) ALSON KHIMBI 6708295601084 3) 1907 PONTIE CITY, TOWNHOUSE NO 1, LILLY
AVENUE BEREA, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
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prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120684
6

2) Mohamed M Paruk 2000/031272/07 3) 110 CLIFTON STREET, MAYFAIR, JOHANNESBURG,
2092

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 44 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120684
7

2) Mohamed M Paruk 2000/031272/07 3) 110 CLIFTON STREET, MAYFAIR, JOHANNESBURG,
2092

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120684
9

2) RENDANI MICHAEL MAREMBA
7707235444083

3) 14 SEDGE CLOSE, THE REEDS, CENTURION, 0157 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
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determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120685
9

2)  THE ONLY ROAD LOGISTICS
2010/083652/23

3) POSTNET SUITE 621, PRIVATE BAG X29, GALL
MANOR, 2052 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
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Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120686
0

2)  TRANS BUS AFRICA 2008/230458/23 3) P O BOX 603, MARAISBURG, JOHANNESBURG,
1700

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 81 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120686
2

2)  TRANS BUS AFRICA 2008/230458/23 3) P O BOX 603, MARAISBURG, JOHANNESBURG,
1700

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 81 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
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event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120687
7

2) RABELANI ERIC MALOWA
8709246199085

3) 241 NOTTINGHILL ESTATE, 11 BOTTLE BRUSH
STREET, FERNDALE RANDBURG, 2194 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.

7.1.1.1.
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3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120688
5

2) LUCKY MHLENGI DLAMINI
9201195547083

3) 401 GOLDEN CITY, 51 DE VILLIERS STREET, JHB,
2001

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:

7.1.1.1.
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Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120689
2

2) VUSI NSIZWA KHUMALO
7702095719088

3) 43 DELAROMA COURT CNR FIFE  AND ALENDRA,
BEREA, JOHANNESBURG, 2198 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

7.1.1.1.
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They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120690
9

2) ASHLEY WILLIAM SAMS 86053152521873) 48 ELNITA AVENUE, NORTHWOLD EXT 15,
RANDBURG, 2188 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

7.1.1.1.
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the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120691
0

2) ASHLEY WILLIAM SAMS 86053152521873) 48 ELNITA AVENUE, NORTHWOLD EXT 15,
RANDBURG, 2188 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)
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Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
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NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120691
2

2) ASHLEY WILLIAM SAMS 86053152521873) 48 ELNITA AVENUE, NORTHWOLD EXT 15,
RANDBURG, 2188 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
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(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120691
6

2)  AWS SOLUTIONS 2015/164855/07 3) 48 ELNITA AVENUE, NOTHWOLD EXT 15,
RANDBURG, 2188 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:

7.1.1.1.
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Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120691
8

2)  AWS SOLUTIONS 2015/164855/07 3) 48 ELNITA AVENUE, NOTHWOLD EXT 15,
RANDBURG, 2188 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
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72



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 4007

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120692
0

2) ABEDINCO TSHALIBE 72102958371893) 10587 DRESDEN CRESCENT, COSMO CITY EXT 9,
JHB, 2188 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.

7.1.1.1.
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4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120692
1

2) NKHENSANI THELMA XIVAMBU
8610020619084

3) 634 ISRAEL STREET, COSMO CITY, RANDBURG,
2188

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).

7.1.1.1.
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Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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1) AOGPGP0120693
0

2) OLGA SCHERZ 7301300754186 3) 40 SANTA BARBARA, SCEALES ROAD LONEHILL,
SANDTON, 2062 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 8 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Tourist service7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST2(GPGPBRCTOURIS0204268)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
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8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120693
1

2)  LEPELHOUT TAXI'S 2002/018476/23 3) 17 FARADAY BLVD, CWL, VDBP, 1911 

4) LGPGP01107765 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from DF MALAN, VANDERBIJLPARK IN SEDIBENG.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETDFM(1205S21205S200204195)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from DF MALAN, VANDERBIJLPARK IN SEDIBENG.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
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including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120693
4

2) EB NKOSI 5804045976081 3) 52 ALBERT STREET, MARSHALLTOWN,
JOHANNESBURG, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120693
8

2)  LEPELHOUT TAXI'S 2002/018476/23 3) 17 FARADAY BLVD, CWL, VDBP, 1911 

4) LGPGP01107768 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.7.1.1.1.
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National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from DF MALAN, VANDERBIJLPARK IN SEDIBENG.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETDFM(1205S21205S200204195)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from DF MALAN, VANDERBIJLPARK IN SEDIBENG.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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1) AOGPGP0120694
0

2)  LEPELHOUT TAXI'S 2002/018476/23 3) 17 FARADAY BLVD, CWL, VDBP, 1911 

4) LGPGP01107766 Transfer of OL 5) 1 x 6 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from DF MALAN, VANDERBIJLPARK IN SEDIBENG.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETDFM(1205S21205S200204195)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from DF MALAN, VANDERBIJLPARK IN SEDIBENG.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5. Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7.1.1.1.
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7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120696
9

2)  MAESELA TRANSPORT SERVICES
2006/038901/23

3) 1  BETHULIE STREET, SOUTH HILLS, GAUTENG,
2197

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST2(GPGPBRCTOURIS0204268)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.

7.1.1.1.
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5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120697
2

2) SM TSHABALALA 5012165861089 3) 1206 RENFREW ROAD, EVATON, SEDIBENG, 1984 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Evaton (Vereeniging-Kopanong (GT421)) (Origin) - GPBRCEDUTSHABALALASM(1205SE1205TL10239207)The
conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: SPECTRUM PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: EVATON.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:6H00 TO 8H00
Return times:14H00 TO 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

7.1.1.2.
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Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120697
3

2)  MAESELA TRANSPORT SERVICES
2006/038901/23

3) 1  BETHULIE STREET, SOUTH HILLS, GAUTENG,
2197

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST2(GPGPBRCTOURIS0204268)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.

7.1.1.1.
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Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120697
4

2) MANTINYEHA NYEMBE 66061202810823) 505/23, BIRMINGHAM EXT 6, BRAMLEY, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Alexandra (Alexandra) (Origin), Norwood (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUNYEMBEM(1205IE1205XX00238232)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: ORCHARDS PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: ALEXNDRA.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00AM AND 07H00AM
Return times:14H00PM AND 16H00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:

7.1.1.2.
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BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120697
5

2)  MAESELA TRANSPORT SERVICES
2006/038901/23

3) 1  BETHULIE STREET, SOUTH HILLS, GAUTENG,
2197

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
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9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST2(GPGPBRCTOURIS0204268)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120697
9

2) PRISCILLA DUDUSILE MAYISELA
5802080796083

3) 9969 RAMPHOMANE STREET, DOBSONVILLE EXT
3, SOWETO, 1263 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Dobsonville (Doornkop / Soweto) (Origin), Bosmont (Northcliff) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUMAYISELA(1205851205FG10239201)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: G.R.HARRIS PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: DOBSONVILLE.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:6H00 TO 8H00
Return times:14H00 TO 16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
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their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without  the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120718
5

2) LUTENDO MUTANGWA 85112508880863) 1416 DLUBU STREET, PIMVILLE, SOWETO, 1809 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER RISSIK & COMMISSIONER STREET (JHB - CBD) in
JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETRC1(135ZKG135ZKG00210539)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER RISSIK & COMMISSIONER STREET (JHB - CBD) in
JHB Metro
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
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3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120719
2

2) NDIVHUDZANNYI LAWRENCE
MADONDO 7910295527082

3) 3239 LIBERTY STREET, DIEPSLOOT, DIEPSLOOT,
0069

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
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Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120719
6

2) ALICIAELA CINCHES EC3220044 3) 42 BENMORE ROAD, SUNSET ACRES G2,
MORNINGSIDE, 2196 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
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They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120725
3

2) JOHANNNES MSIMANGO
7009096562081

3) 7 FILHUNT COURT, 98 HUNTER STREET, JNB, 2198 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
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the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120728
6

2) CONSTANTIA MOSELANTJA TSEPETSI
7401130303087

3) 818 ZONE 13, SEBOKENG, SEBOKENG, 1983 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)
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Sebokeng (Vereeniging Rural) (Origin), Vereeniging (Vereeniging-Kopanong (GT421)) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUTSEPETSICM(1205S81205S200238154)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: REA RUTA PRIMARY SCHOOL.
Origin: SEBOKENG.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00AM AND 08H00AM
Return times:14H00PM AND 16H00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from
their educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5. The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0120728
8

2) MASELLO HARRIET NALA
6503250241087

3) 49 ROOIBOK STREET, MEYERTON PARK,
MEYERTON, 1960 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

Meyerton (Vereeniging-Kopanong (GT422)) (Origin), Meyerton (Vereeniging-Kopanong (GT422)) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUNALAMH(1205TD1205TD00238152)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: NEW ACADEMY SECONDARY.
Origin: MEYERTON(DE DEUR).
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00AM AND 09H00AM
Return times:14H00PM AND 16H00PM
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from their
educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5.The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0120729
3

2) THABO SONNYBOY MASEKO
5406205244084

3) 630-18TH  AVENUE, PHASEIO, ALEXANDRA, 2090 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)
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1) 2) 3) 630-18TH  AVENUE, PHASEIO, ALEXANDRA, 2090 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory

7.1.1.1.
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Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120730
4

2) VICTOR NEO SELEBI 6409085575089 3) 45 LARK STREET, MEREDALE, JHB, 2091 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

7.1.1.1.
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prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120731
6

2) S.T BALOYI 5101045541084 3) PO BOX 718, OLIFANTSFONTEIN, KEMPTON PARK,
1665

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120737
3

2)  AK AFFORDABLE CABS (PTY) LTD
2015/394077/07

3) 8 TERRACE HILL, DEN PARK, ROODEPOORT, 1707 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

96



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 4031

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.

7.1.1.1.
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8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120739
1

2) SIBONGILE MESHECK MRAMBA
8303225618081

3) UNIT 7 STARLING ON  ELEVENTH, 130 11TH RD
NOORDWYK, MIDRAND, 1687 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120746
8

2) BUSANI ALPHEUS SITHOLE
6809015947086

3) 20 CHIBUTO STREET, VOSLOVELD, JHB, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

7.1.1.1.
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Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCMETHC1(1360LT12059J00204039)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from Cnr HARRISON & COMMISSIONER Street in JOHANNESBURG
METRO.
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120747
3

2) NELISWA SIBONGILE NGUBANE
9007040987089

3) UNIT 15 CASTLE HILL, 85 COUNTESSES AVENUE,
RANDBURG, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)
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Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
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NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120750
2

2) THULASIZWE SYLVESTER ZONDI
7911285342086

3) 2519 ANDRIES MOLAUDI STREET, DOBSONVILLE,
SOWETO, 1863 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
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(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120759
8

2) GEORGE NHLONIPHO NGWENYA
7201045308084

3) 2243 EBONY PARK, EXT 5, MIDRAND, 1685 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
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Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120760
1

2) KE MATHAULULA 8010065447089 3) 3439 BLOCK 4, DOORNKOP, SNAKEPARK, 1863 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
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NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120760
2

2) COLLEN STEPHENS MATHE
7310085723084

3) 2565/30 EXT 19, NATURENA, JHB, 2065 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
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(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120760
7

2)  KER SAFARI (PTY) LTD 2011/102520/073) 56 NORTHWAY, KELVIN, JHB, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Tourist service7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
 - GPBRCTOURIST2(GPGPBRCTOURIS0204268)The conveyance:  Tourist service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To all tourist attractions within the Republic of South Africa.
Origin: From points within Gauteng.
Description: Tourists and their personal effects from points within Gauteng to tourist attractions within the Republic of
South Africa and return.
Time Tables: On pre-arranged trips.
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
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Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. No daily scheduled services operating in accordance with a timetable will be undertaken by the holder of this operating
license in terms of this authority from any point referred to in the said authority to any other point referred to herein.
5. The same tourist shall embark and disembark at the same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of
embarking may differ from the point of disembarking. 
6. Tourists travel as a group and the tourists. The comprising such a group shall embark and disembark as a group at the
same point of embarking not withstanding that the point of embarking may differ from the point of disembarking.
7. When tourists are conveyed the driver of the vehicle to which this operating license relates or any other person
accompanying the tourists, furnishes such tourists with information or comments with regard to any matter, such a driver
or any other person must be registered as a tourist guide for the relevant geographical area in which the conveyance
takes place or be registered as a specialist tour guide (section 21 of the Tourism Act) tour guide appropriate to that area
or relevant matter.
8. In the case of a vehicle transporting less than nine passengers the driver can also act as the tour guide provided that
he/she is qualified to do so.
9. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval
10. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120765
6

2) NKANYISO KWEYAMA 97062957680823) 1 PRESIDENT STREET, TURFONTEIN, JHB, 2190 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Unscheduled service7.1.1.)

Sandton (Northcliff) (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCSHUKWEYAMA(12061K1100HM10239474)The
conveyance: Shuttle service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: fourways,Midrand,Johannesburg CBD,Soweto,Lanseria Airport,OR Tambo airport and pretoria.
Origin:Sandton.
Description: Shuttle service means a public passenger road transport service provided:
 in the following limited area:
________________________

Time Tables: This is a unscheduled service.

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity :
1.This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.A predetermined tariff of SEE ATTACHED per route which is advertised at GAUTENG as approved by the Gauteng
Provincial Regulatory Entity will be charged.
5.The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
6.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity
approval.
7.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE: THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOGPGP0120766
4

2) KGOMOTSO HILARY MODIMOENG
7604030345088

3) 12 NEW ORLEANS, EMILY HOBHOUSE,
WILGEHEUWEL, 1724 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 8 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

106



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 4041

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

1) 2) 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 8 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory

7.1.1.1.
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Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120776
1

2) THABANG DECENT MOKOENA
9302156330087

3) 2108 vundla drive, rockville, soweto, 1818 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

7.1.1.1.
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prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120776
6

2) JONAS NDOU 7905285473081 3) 203 RHODESFIELD TERRACE, MARY BANLEY
ROAD, KEMPTON PARK, 1620 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before

7.1.1.1.
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the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120776
8

2) JONAS NDOU 7905285473081 3) 203 RHODESFIELD TERRACE, MARY BANLEY
ROAD, KEMPTON PARK, 1620 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 

7.1.1.1.
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the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120779
7

2)  MBANGISENI DRIVING SCHOOL (PTY)
LTD 2014/266648/07

3) 94-16TH AVENUE, ALEXANDRA, JHB, 2090 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

7.1.1.1.

111



	4046	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120780
3

2) LUCAS NQOBIZITHA MNCUBE
8404186177081

3) F0601 KILKENNY COURT, 82 DE VILLIERS STREET
CNR BANKET, JHB, 2001 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.7.1.1.1.
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National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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1) AOGPGP0120780
6

2) LUFUNO NORMAN GANDINI
8003215699089

3) UNIT 18 INANDA, SUIDEROORD, JOHANNESBURG,
2000

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from SUIDEROORD IN JOHANNESBURG 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES. -
GPBRCMETSUIDEROOR(12059Y12059Y00227654)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from SUIDEROORD IN JOHANNESBURG 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

7.1.1.1.
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They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120781
0

2) LUFUNO NORMAN GANDINI
8003215699089

3) UNIT 18 INANDA, SUIDEROORD, JOHANNESBURG,
2000

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from SUIDEROORD IN JOHANNESBURG 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES. -
GPBRCMETSUIDEROOR(12059Y12059Y00227654)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from SUIDEROORD IN JOHANNESBURG 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
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adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120781
1

2) JOHANNES ANTHONY RADEBE
7512205767087

3) 899 SALINGA CRESCENT, FLEURHOF, EXT 3, 1709 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:

7.1.1.1.
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Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120781
4

2) LUFUNO NORMAN GANDINI
8003215699089

3) UNIT 18 INANDA, SUIDEROORD, JOHANNESBURG,
2000

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from SUIDEROORD IN JOHANNESBURG 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.

7.1.1.1.
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9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES. -
GPBRCMETSUIDEROOR(12059Y12059Y00227654)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from SUIDEROORD IN JOHANNESBURG 
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120784
3

2) CHIVUTE NHUNDU 7208125387086 3) 702 EXT 2, DAMONSVILLE, JHB, 2000 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
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determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

1) AOGPGP0120788
3

2)  GENIUS ANGELS YOUTH CENTRE
2008/152888/23

3) 1673 ZIMBAMBWE, TSUTSUMANI, ALEXANDRA,
2090

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Alexandra (Alexandra) (Origin), Bramley (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUGENIUS(1205IE1205Z210239229)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: LIBERTY COMMUNITY SCHOOL.
Origin: Places of residence to be listed.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00-07H00
Return times:14H00-16H00

7.1.1.1.
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Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from their
educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5.The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0120788
5

2)  GENIUS ANGELS YOUTH CENTRE
2008/152888/23

3) 1673 ZIMBAMBWE, TSUTSUMANI, ALEXANDRA,
2090

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 7 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting

7.1.1.1.
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points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

Alexandra (Alexandra) (Origin), Bramley (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUGENIUS(1205IE1205Z210239229)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: LIBERTY COMMUNITY SCHOOL.
Origin: Places of residence to be listed.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and
supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00-07H00
Return times:14H00-16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from their
educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5.The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0120788
9

2)  GENIUS ANGELS YOUTH CENTRE
2008/152888/23

3) 1673 ZIMBAMBWE, TSUTSUMANI, ALEXANDRA,
2090

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 7 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scholar Transport7.1.1.)

Alexandra (Alexandra) (Origin), Bramley (Sandton / Rosebank) (Destination) -
GPBRCEDUGENIUS(1205IE1205Z210239229)The conveyance of Education service:
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: LIBERTY COMMUNITY SCHOOL.
Origin: Places of residence to be listed.
Description: The Education service is specifically for the conveyance of learners, students, pre-school children, and

7.1.1.1.
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supervisors between places of residence (their) and Education, institutions. 
Time Tables: The schedules for this service is as follows:
Departure times:06H00-07H00
Return times:14H00-16H00
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity: 
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.

2. A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Board on an annual basis, that is, one year from the date
of issue.
3.The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4.The operator is also allowed to transport individuals or groups of passengers (Learners and educators) to and from their
educational institution on unscheduled trips that are concerned exclusively with education-related activities.
5.The holder of this operating licence must have in their vehicle, at all times, a completed passenger list reflecting the
name, contact person, contact number and address of each passenger.
6.The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity approval.
7.The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time. 

Pretoria (Origin), Pretoria (Destination) - GPBRCCHARTER02(1100HM1100HM00210425)THE CONVEYANCE OF : 
CHARTER TYPE SERVICES.
NATIONAL ROUTE CODE:
BOARD ROUTE CODE:GPBRCCHARTER02
DESTINATION: To points with a common destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and back to
points within the province of Gauteng.
ORIGIN: From points situated within the Province of Gauteng.
DESCRIPTION: Trips must be between points situated within the Province of Gauteng to points with a common
destination within the boundaries of the Republic of South Africa and transporting the same group back to the starting
points within the Province of Gauteng. 
TIME-TABLE: Pre-arranged trips.
SERVICE CONDITIONS IMPOSED BY GAUTENG PROVINCIAL REGULATORY ENTITY :
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authority within the applicant’s area of operation. 
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue. 
3.  The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the approval of the Gauteng Provincial
Regulatory Entity.
4. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
5. This service is for the conveyance of groups of passengers on pre-arranged trips including special events with a
chauffer driven vehicle.
6. A ‘‘special event’’ means a cultural, marriage, funerals, religious, sporting (supporters or participants), recreational
event, or any entertainment, conference, exhibition or show, which is to occur or be held on a specific day or a number of
specific consecutive days at a predetermined venue or venues.
7. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
8. In the case of a long distance service the holder must keep in the vehicle a complete passenger list as prescribed,
namely, name of passenger, contact person, contact number and address.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

7.1.1.2.

1) AOGPGP0120789
1

2) NBENGENI ADAM KHUMARI
7501115645087

3) 323 MAKHUBELA STREET, ZANDSPRUIT PLOT 52,
HONEYDEW, 2040 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).

7.1.1.1.
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Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.
National Route code:
Board route code:
Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before
the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).
Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)
IN JHB METRO
Description:
Time Tables: Not applicable
Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:
1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National
Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National
Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to
the local authorities where the operator operates.
2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,
that is, one year from the date of issue.
3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner
prescribed.
4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully
adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,
including the driver, where that vehicle:
(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;
(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and
(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of
determining the fare payable.
5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:
They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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1) AOGPGP0120789

5

2) JULIA MASHELA MASHITISHO

6606070404080

3) 11168 KAZAKHSTAN CRESCENT, COSMO CITY EXT

10, JHB, 2188 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 4 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: NMBJHB274 (26 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Metered taxi 7.1.1.)

Area of Operation - The conveyance: Metered taxi service.

National Route code:

Board route code:

Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before

the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).

Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)

IN JHB METRO

Description:

Time Tables: Not applicable

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authorities where the operator operates.

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue.

3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully

adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,

including the driver, where that vehicle:

(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;

(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and

(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of

determining the fare payable.

5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 

the taxi returns empty.

6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.

7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory

Entity’s approval.

8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed

before the journey begins.

9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.

NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.

 - GPBRCMETTSA(1205H91205H900208674)The conveyance: Metered taxi service.

National Route code:

Board route code:

Destination: To any where in the Republic of South Africa. (This must be in accordance with the application made before

the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity. ).

Origin: The operator is allowed to start the journey from CORNER THIRD & SEVENTH AVENUE (PARKTOWN NORTH)

IN JHB METRO

Description:

Time Tables: Not applicable

Service conditions imposed by the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity:

1. This operating license is subject to all relevant provisions of the National Land Transport Act 05 of 2009, the National

Land Transport Regulations of 2009, the Regulations of Gauteng Public Transport Regulatory Entity of 2011, National

Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996, Regulations in terms of the National Road Traffic Act, 1996 and all the by-laws relevant to

the local authorities where the operator operates.

2.  A valid certificate of fitness (COF) must be submitted to the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory Entity., on an annual basis,

that is, one year from the date of issue.

3. The distinguishing mark issued with the operating licence must be displayed on the vehicle at all times in the manner

prescribed.

4. The operator is allowed to operate a public transport service by means of a motor vehicle which is designed, or lawfully

adapted, in compliance with the National Road Traffic Act, (Act No. 93 of 1996), to carry fewer than 7 seated persons,

including the driver, where that vehicle:

(a) is available for hire by hailing, by telephone or otherwise;

(b) may stand for hire at a rank as defined above; and

(c) is equipped with a sealed meter calibrated to the specific vehicle in use, in good working order, for the purpose of

determining the fare payable.

5.  Metered taxis may leave their defined areas of operation if:

7.1.1.1.
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They carry the same passengers to and from their destinations or if 
the taxi returns empty.
6. The vehicle must be marked in the prescribed manner.
7. The vehicle that was approved for the operations shall not be altered without the Gauteng Provincial Regulatory
Entity’s approval.
8. A metered taxi may be operated at a fare not determined by the meter if the fare for the particular journey is agreed
before the journey begins.
9. The authority and conditions contained herein may be reviewed at any time.
NOTE:  THESE CONDITIONS MUST BE DISPLAYED WITHIN THE VEHICLE AT ALL TIMES.
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KOKSTAD

Address to which representations must be submitted: The Secretary, Local Road Transportation
Board, Private Bag X3561, Kokstad, 4700, and the respective applicant.

Adres waarheen vertoë gerig moet word: Die Sekretaris, Plaaslike Padvervoerraad, Privaat Sak X3561,
Kokstad, 4700, en die betrokke applikant.

The detailed route description is available at the Transportation Board Offices in Kokstad.
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1) AOECANLB12641
2

2) Gayi Khwezi 6606275810081 3) P.O. BOX 26, BIZANA, BIZANA, 4800 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.2.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.8.

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.9.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

1
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Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4
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Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12646
7

2) Nzuvukile Mpinda 6806067326086 3) P.O.BOX 1264, MARGATE, MARGATE, 4275 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 60 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0062(31001F31001F00208217)The conveyance of persons and their
personal effects on a pre-arranged trips from Bizana to points within the Republic of South Africa and return with the
same persons, subject to specified conditions.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12646
8

2) SF Klaas 7501225695089 3) P.O. Box 277, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 Matatiele
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,

7.1.1.3.
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Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,

7.1.1.1
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or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12646
9

2) MA Pauleni 7308265639088 3) P.O. BOX 2, MATATIELE, MATATIELE, 4730 Matatiele
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN

7.1.1.3.
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N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,

7.1.1.1
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or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12647
0

2) NONKQUBELA GRACE NDEVU
7512270928085

3) P/Bag X363, Kokstad, Kokstad, 4700 Mount Ayliff
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcand038(3100O63100KI00047073)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join7.1.1.1.
7
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N2 turn left join T19 to Tabankulu taxi rank and return on the same route.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcand039(3100O631001F10047074)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join N2 to
R61 to Bizana taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcand040(3100O63100HF10047075)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank
join N2 turn right join R61 pass Flagstaff, Lusikisiki to Port St Johns taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcand041(3100O62100D510047076)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join N2
turn right via Kokstad join R56 pass Cedarville to Matatiele taxi rank and ruturn on the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand042(3100O63100LI10047077)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join N2
turn left to Mount Frere taxi rank via Qumbu taxi rank to Umtata taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Standerton (Destination) - ecbrcand043(3100O68100JS10047078)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join
N2 turn right via Kokstad join R56 pass Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Richmond via Pietermaritzburg join N3 pass Howick,
Harrismith, Warden, Vrede, Standerton to Secunda taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
ecbrcand044(3100O612059J10047079)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join N2 turn right via Kokstad join R56 pass
Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Richmond via Pietermaritzburg join N3 pass Howick, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Hiddelburg to rank
No.7 Johannesburg and return on the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcand045(3100O62206LS10047080)From Mount
Ayliff taxi rank join N2 turn right pass Harding via Port Shepstone join N2 to Durban Wemmer taxi rank and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcand502(30024G4000WB10198477)From
Mount Ayliff to Cape Town

From Mount Ayliff taxi rank turn left and join N2 via Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, turn right
and join R63 via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, or join R72 towards Port Alfred Alexandria,
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Jeffrey Bay, Humansdorp, Storms River, Tsitsikama, Plettenbergbay, Knysna, George, or
via Engcobo, Cofimvaba, Queenstown, Tarkastad, Cradock, Graaff-Reinet, Beaufort West, Arbedeen, Pearston,
Mosselbay, Riversdale, Swellendam, Somerset West, or via Lainsberg, Worcester, Robertson, Paarl, Stellenbosch,
Belville, Khayelitsha, Nyanga, Phillipi to Cape Town taxi rank and return either way.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand203(30024G20018410198479)From Mount Ayliff to
Durban

From Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank turn right and join N2 towards Kokstad, Harding, Zingolweni, Port Shepstone taxi rank and
drop off and pick up, or turn left towards Phakade, Magusheni or turn left and join R61 via Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward,
South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Scottleburg, join N2 via Mzinto, Manzimtoti, Isipingo, Zimbuwini, or via Umzimkulu,
Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Pinetown to Durban taxi rank and return either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Rustenburg (Rustenburg) (Destination) - ecbrand504(30024G6204YI10198480)From Mount Ayliff to
Rustenburg.

From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join N2 via Kokstad, Franklin, Swartburg, Underburg, Howick turn left and join N3 or via
Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg and drop off and pick up at the taxi rank, via Mooi River, Escourt,
Ladysmith, Harrismith, Warden, turn left towards Vrede, Volksrust, Standerton, Secunda taxi rank and drop off and pick
up, Bethal, Vriedi, Ogies, Witbnk, or join N3 via Villiers, Boksburg, Germiston, Volsvorus taxi rank and drop off and pick
up, via Seby taxi rank and drop off and pick up, via Johannesburg taxi rank, drop off and pick up, Magaliesburg, or
towards Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Barkly East, Lady Grey, via Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepenaar,
Ladybrand, or Jamestown, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, Kroonstad, Heilbron, Koppies,
Vredefort, Parys, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Verneerging, Foschville, Carletonville, Evaton, Randfontein to Rustenburg
mines and return either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Ayliff Rural (Ntabankulu Rural) (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcand505(320B1H30024G00198482)Local
Routes

Singeni, Bless, Ntsimbini, Mbhedula, Nonkubazo, Madolwana, Myasa, Nkwalini, Fikeni, Nompilo, Manxiweni, Kwazulu,
Manzamnyama, Kiliyeni, Mshibeni, Tshalilwana, Mndela, Malala, Zion, Mhlangwana, Thethe, Posini, Mission to Flagstaff
taxi rank, or from Sidkeni Cabazana, Nkayi, Lubaleko, Sipolweni, Ntlavin, Gogela, Sihlahleni, Ndzongiseni, Mompeni to
Mount Ayliff taxi rank 

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12647 2) PABALLO KORTJASS 7207065794087 3) Matatiele, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 
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1)
2

2) PABALLO KORTJASS 7207065794087 3) Matatiele, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0008(3100O33100O300130938)The conveyence of persons and
their personal effects on pre-arranged trips from Matatiele to any point situated within the Republic of South Africa and
return

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12647
5

2) ZR Ngubo 5303135730086 3) Zimpofu Store, Private Bag X 1118, Mount Fletcher,
4770 Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

9
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Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12651
4

2) RJ MAKETELA 4809085600088 3) P O BOX 1122, MATATAIELE, MATATIELE, 4730
Matatiele Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB69706 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,

7.1.1.1
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turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.2.1.4.

1) AOECANLB12655
2

2) M.. Sinawuza 6806106698081 3) P.O.BOX 201, BIZANA, BIZANA, 4295 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.1.
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Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.2.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.5.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi7.1.1.2
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rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4
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Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61

join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 

Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From

Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,

Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along

R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick

up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along

R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join

R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12656

0

2) NOMLINDO  LUMKA LODIM

8306171013082

3) BOX 117, NGOZI A/A, TABANKULU, 5130 Tabankulu

Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Tabankulu (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd178(3100KI21004R10047096)From Tabankulu taxi rank turn

left to join T19 to Puti junction turn right to join N2 to Mt. Ayliff, via Kokstad, Harding, Izingolweni, Port Shepstone,

Scotsburgh, Isiphingo through St Andrew's street to Durban, of-load and pick up and return.

7.1.1.1.

Tabankulu (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd179(3100KI21004R10047097)From Tabankulu taxi rank, turn

left to join T19 to Puti junction, turn right to join N2 to Mt. Ayliff, Phakad via Magusheni to join R61 to Bizana Casino, Port

Edward, Margate, Port Shepstone to join N2 to Durban to off-load and pick up and return.

7.1.1.2.

Tabankulu (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd180(3100KI22068T10047098)From

Tabankulu, turn left to join T19 to Puti Junction, turn off right to Mt Ayliff, Phakade, Kokstad, Woza Forest, Umzimkulu,

Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, off-load and pick up passengers and return.

7.1.1.3.

Tabankulu (Origin), Benoni (Destination) - ecbrcortd181(3100KI11001710047099)From Tabankulu turn left to join T19 at

Puti junction, join N2 to Mt. Ayliff, Pakade, Kokstad, Swartburg, Underberg, Howick, join N3 to turn left to Ultra City van

Reenen, Montrose, Harrismith, Villiers, Heidelburg, Brakpan, Bekkersdal, Carletonville, Vereeninging, Benoni.  Off-load

and pick up passengers and return.

7.1.1.4.

Tabankulu (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -

ecbrcortd182(3100KI12059J10047100)From Tabankulu, join T19 at Puti junction, turn right on N2 to Mt. Ayliff to Pakade,

Kokstad, Umzimvubu, Ixopo, Richmond via Pietermaritzburg, through Commercial street to join N3 to Johannesburg. 

Off-load and pick up passengers and return.

7.1.1.5.

Tabankulu (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd183(3100KI4209SS10047101)From

Tabankulu taxi rank turn right to join T19 to Puti Junction and join N2 to Mt. Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Maclear, Ugie, Lady

Frere, Queenstown to Cape Town.  Off-load and pick up passengers and return.

7.1.1.6.

Tabankulu (Origin), Cape Central (Ebenezer / Hout Bay) (Destination) - ecbrcortd184(3100KI4200OG10047102)From

Tabankulu via Mt Frere, Tsolo, Maclear, Ugie, Queenstown, Graaff Reinet to Cape Town. Off-load and pick up

passengers and return.

7.1.1.7.

Tabankulu (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd185(3100KI21009Z10047103)From Tabankulu taxi rank turn right to

join T19 to Puti Junction via Mt Ayliff to Kokstad, off-load and pick up passengers and return.  Passengers can be

off-loaded and picked up en route.

7.1.1.8.

Tabankulu (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd186(3100KI3100LI10047104)From Tabankulu taxi rank, turn right to

join T19 to Puti junction and join N2 to Mt Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo to Mthatha, off-load and pick up passengers and return.

7.1.1.9.

Tabankulu (Origin), Lusikisiki (Destination) - ecbrcortd187(3100KI3100C910047105)From Tabankulu rank join T19 to Puti

Junction, turn left via Mt. Ayliff, Magusheni, join R61 to Flagstaff, Lusikisiki off-load and pick up passengers and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd188(3100KI3100KI00047106)From Tabankulu taxi rank to join

T19 to Bonxa location via Mnceba Mjila, off-load and pick up passengers.  Passengers can be picked up and dropped en

route.

7.1.1.1
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Tabankulu (Origin), Nqalo AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd189(3100KI32034800047107)From Tabankula

taxi rank turn right via Ndakeni, Matshona, Xukula, Nqalo, off-load and drop passengers and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcortd190(3100KI3100O300047108)From Tabankulu taxi rank turn

right via Ndakeni, Matshona, Xhibeni, Nkumba, Nowalala via Dungu Sebeni, Dumsi to Sipetu Chibini Kwashinta, turn off

to join N2 to Mt Frere, off-load and pick up passengers and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Flagstaff (Destination) - ecbrcortd191(3100KI31005O10047109)From Ntabankulu taxi rank, turn right

join T19 to Ndakeni, Drayini, Madwakazana, Bomvini, Ludeke, Dmbeni, Sikhululweni, Ludiwana to join R61, turn left to

Flagstaff, off-load and pick up passengers and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Ncwamani (Ingquza Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd192(3100KI320AIN10047110)From Tabankulu

turn right T19 to Ndakeni, Bomvini, Ntlambashe, Mtukukazi, Ndile, Manxudebe, Ncwamani, off-load and pick up

passengers and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Ndwane (Ingquza Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd193(3100KI320AIO10047111)From Tabankulu, turn

left to join T19 and turn at Ngculana, turn to Yandlala, Pisini, Mbangweni, Ndwane, off-load and pick up passengers and

return.

7.1.1.1

Ntabankulu (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd1931(3100PD31001F10208203)From Tabankulu taxi rank join

N2,Mount Ayliff, via Phakade, via Magusheni to Bizana and return with passangers on the same route

7.1.1.1

Ntabankulu (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcortd1932(3100PD3100NP10208205)From Tabankulu taxi rank

join T19 Puti junction, turn left, join N2,via Umtata, via Idutywa, via Gcuwa via King Williamstowin, via Grahamstown , to

Port Elizabethe and return on the same route

7.1.1.1

Ntabankulu (Origin), Middelburg - MP (Destination) - ecbrcortd1933(3100PD8100DN10208221)From Tabankulu taxi rank

join T19 to N2 in Kokstad,via Swartburg, via Underburg,via Bulwer join N3 Howick via Mooi River via Harrismith via

Vrede, via Secunda drop and pick up, via Witbank, via Middelburg and return with passangers on the same route

7.1.1.1

Ntabankulu (Origin), Middelburg - MP (Destination) - ecbrcortd1934(3100PD8100DN10208223)From Tabankulu taxi rank

join T19 to N2 in Kokstad,via Swartburg, via Underburg,via Bulwer join N3 Howick via Mooi River via Harrismith via

Vrede, via Secunda drop and pick up, via Witbank, via Middelburg and return with passangers on the same route

7.1.1.2

Ntabankulu (Origin), Mtonjeni AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd1935(3100PD32033Y00208224)From

Tabankulu taxi rank Lubala and Mthonjeni and return

7.1.1.2

Ntabankulu (Origin), Vulindlela  (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd1936(3100PD320B1B00208226)From

Tabankulu taxi rank to Dambeni, via Mowa, via Hlankomo via Vulindlela and return with passangers on the same route

7.1.1.2

Ntabankulu (Origin), Messina (Destination) - ecbrcortd1937(3100PD5100DI10208227)From Tabankulu Taxi Rank

towards Puti junction, join N2,via Mt.Ayliff, via Kokstad, via Mzimkhulu,via Ixopo, via Richmond, via Pietermarizburg, join

N3 Harrismith, via Warden Vrede,via Standerton, via Kiros,via Secunda,via Kriel,via Witbank via Wenen, via

Grobblesdal,via Marblehall,via Rotand, via Zebediele,via Lebowa Kgomo, via Ultra City,proceed to Pietersburg, via Moria

City, pick and dropout,proceed to Louis Trichard, via Messina, via Beit Bridge pick and drop out and return with

passangers on the same route

7.1.1.2

Ntabankulu (Origin), Ndile AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd1938(3100PD32034K00208229)From

Tabankulu taxi rank via Bomvini via Njokweni via Mtukukazi to Ndile and return back

7.1.1.2

Ntabankulu (Origin), Mvenyane AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd1939(3100PD32037P00208231)From

Tabankulu taxi rank via Nozolisa, via Benxa, via Mvenyane and return on the same route

7.1.1.2

Ntabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd1930(3100PD32035300208232)From

Tabankulu taxi rank via Dumsi Locations, via Sebeni to Dungu and return on the same route

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), East London (Destination) - ecbrcortd19311(3100KI31004U10208234)From Tabankulu taxi rank, join

T19 Puti junction turn left, join N2, Umtata via Idutywa, via Gcuwa, to East London and return with passangers on the

same route

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd19312(3100KI32035300208243)From

Tabankulu taxi rank via Isipetha via Nodali, via Ncumbe , via Bhethani and back

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Kimberley Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd19313(3100KI91009N10208244)From Tabankulu taxi rank,

join T19 Puti junction, join n2 via Maclear, via Elliot,via Barkly East, via Bloemfontein pick and drop out, Kimberly pick and

drop out and return with passangers on the same route

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcortd19314(3100KI3100O300208245)From Tabankulu taxi rank, via

Nolisa,Bhonxa, Mvenyane, Mnceba junction, Lower Mnceba.Bagqozini, Cacadu, via Lufafa join N2 at Mjila to Mount

7.1.1.3
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Frere and return with passangers on the same route

Tabankulu (Origin), Mnceba AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd19315(3100KI32036Z00208246)From
Tabankulu via Ndlantaka to Mzalwanini via Mnceba and return

7.1.1.3

1) AOECANLB12656
1

2) T NTSEVU 5807076222085 3) P O BOX  42, BIZANA, BIZANA, 4800 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.2.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.5.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi7.1.1.1
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rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4
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Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12662
7

2) BJ YENGIWE 6303037145085 3) P.O. BOX 1381, MATATIELE, KWAZULU-NATAL, 4730
MATATIELE DRAKENSBERG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00001(3100D630012Z00187218)FROM
BETHESDA VIA LIKHETLANE, LUPINDO, MPHARANE, MASOPHA, PABALLONG, QHOBOSHEANENG,
THABA-CHICHA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187227)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187228)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00003(30012Z30012Z00192438)QUEENS
MERCY VIA MZONGWANA, MAKHOBA, MAFUBE, MAKOMORENG, NKAU, PONTSENG, SIBI, TSITA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00004(30012Z30012Z00192439)From
Mvenyane Mission,via T15, Epiphang, Lukholweni, Nyaniso, Bhubesi, Mango, Nyanzela, Pholile, Zitapile, Pontsheng,
Qhobosheaneng, Smonkong, Paballong, Dihaseng, Mechachaneng, Kweqana, Mateleng, Thabachicha, Ditichereng,
Mariazell, Masupha, Mohapi, Mpharaoe, Kgubetswana, Queen's Marcy, Nkau, Pontsheng, Mapfontein, Tsita,
Makomoreng, Mabua, St Paul, Delamore Farm, Sam Kerk Farm, Moyaneng, Sketlane, Mehloloaneng, Khoapha, Maluti,
Qacha's Nek, Hardenberg, Mahangu, Mphoshongweni, Ramateliso, Afsondering, Manderston, Taylorville (Chibini),
Pamlaville, Sifolweni, Ngcwengani, Manzi, Mgeni, Goxe, Matias, Mavundleni, Mnceba, Shenxa, Tsoelike, Newresh,
Mazaleni, Sphola, black Diamond, Menin, Bethel, Sihlabeng, Khashule, Leon's Farms to Matatiele and return back either
way.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN00005(30012Z1001S010192440)From Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56, join R394 towards Franklin, join R617 via

7.1.1.6.
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Underberg, Bulwer, Boston, Mphophomeni, join N3 via Howick, Mooi Rivier, Estcourt, Harrismith, Warden, Heidelberg,
Voolslorus, Natalspruit OR join N11 via Ladysmith, Newcastle, Volksrust join R50 via Perdekop, Sternderton, join R546
via Charles, Cilliers, Embalenhle, Evander, Secunda, join R547 via Kinross, Kriel, Van Dyksdrift, Ogies, Witbank OR join
R580 via Leandra, devon, Springs, OR join 103 via Vrede OR join N5 via Kestelll, Bethlehem, Paul Roux, Senekal, join
R70 via Ventersburg, Hennerman, Virginia, join R73 via Welkom, jon R30 via Bothaville, Orkney, klerksdorp,
Ventersdorp, Rustenburg OR join R54 via Vereeniging, join R28, join R501 via Carletonville, OR via Westonoria,
Randfontein, Krugersdorp, join R24 via Magaliesburg OR join M2 West OR via Mt Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58
via Barkly East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1, R30 via Brandfort,
Theunisson OR join R26 via Zastron, Wepener, Hobbhouse, Ladybrand, Clocolan, join R708 via Marquad, Winburg to
Johannesburg and back to Matatiele either way.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00006(30012Z20018410192441)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdarville, Kokstad, Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzbrg OR join Umlaas
Road, join N3 via Cato Ridge, Harmmersdale, Pinetown OR join N2 via Harding, Portshepstone, Umkomaas,
Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Montclair, Clairwood, Rossburgh to Durban and return back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN00007(30012Z4000QB10192442)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
join R72 via Port Alfred, Alexandria OR join R63 via Komga, Kei Road, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 via Peddie
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Knysna, George, Mossel Bay, Riversdale, Hidelburg, Swellendam, Caledon,
Somerset East, Bellville, Nyanga OR join R396 via Cala Lady Frere, Queenstown, join R61 via Tarkastad, Cradock, join
N9 via Graaff-Reinet, Abadeen OR via Beaufort West, join N1 via Leeugamka, Prince Albert, Laingsburg, Touws River,
Woocester, join R43 via Villiersdorp, Grabouw, join N2 OR via Indwe, Dordrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join
N9, join N10 via Hanover, join N1 via Richmond, Three Sisters, join R300 to Cape Town and return back to Matatiele
either way

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00008(30012Z1000Z310207840)From
Matatiele taxi rank join R56 to Mt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 to Barkley East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North,then
join N6 to Rouxville, Smithfield, reddersburg, Bloemfontein, drop and pickup at railway station then join N1 and join r30 tp
Brandfort, Theunissen, Meriespruit in Virginia to Mothusi taxi rank drop and pickup then join R30 via Bothaville, Orkney,
Klerksdorp,Ventersdorp, Rustenburg, or join R54 voa Vereniging join R28 then join R501 via Caltonville or via
Westonaria, Randforntein, Krugersdorp join R24 via, Magaliesburg,or join M2 west or viaMt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot,
join R58 via Barkley east, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1,then R30
via Brandfort, Theunissen or join R26 via Zastron ,Wepenaar, Hobhouse, Ladybrand,Clocolan join R708 via Marquad,
Winburg, to Johannesburg drop and pickkup and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOECANLB12680
2

2) M Hlamandana 6801145950080 3) P O BOX  274, Bizana, Bizana, 4800 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.3.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.8.
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Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.9.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi7.1.1.3
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rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12690
1

2) MB Moramba 5802265395081 3) 94A-12TH  AVENUE, ALEXANDRA   TOWNSHIP,
ALEXANDRA   TOWNSHIP, 2090 MOUNT FRERE
TAXI OWNERS ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)
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1) 2) MB Moramba 5802265395081 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ECBRCAND0031(3100O33100O300192934)From Rural areas: Sipetu,
Ncumbe, Zinyosini, Chibini, Tsolo, Beja, Notanaza, Mpemba, Cabane, Mahamane,  Lukholweni, Nqalweni, Ngwetsheni,
njijini, Mvuzi, Badibanise, Mvenyane, Tyiweni, Sihlahleni, Cabazi, Mbodleni to authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank and
return

7.1.1.1.

Mount Frere (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
ECBRCND0037(3100O36000YJ10192935)From authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Rustenburg join N2 towards
Kokstad, join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Howick, join N3 towards Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Villiers,
Warden, Secunda Voslorus, Boksburg, or join N2 towards, Qumbu, join R396 towards Tsolo via Maclear, join R56 via
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley East, Aliwal North, join N6 towards Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1 towards
Winburg, Kroonstad, Heilbron, Koppies, Vredefort, Parys, Sasolburg, Vanderbjlpark, Vereeniging, Foschiville,
Carletonville, Westoneria, Randfontein, Soweto, Evaton, Heidelburg, Nigel, Germiston, Springs, Johannesburg,
Krugersdorp or join R30, towards Brandfort, Theunessen, Virginia, Welkom, Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Wolmaranstad,
Orkney, Klerksdorp, Stilfontein, Potchesfstroom, Ventersdorp, Koster to Rusternburg mines and return back either way

7.1.1.2.

Mount Frere (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ECBRCAND0036(3100O34000WB10192936)From authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Cape Town join N2 towards
Qumbu, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth, East London, join R72 towards Port Alfred, Alexandria or towards Komga, King
William's Town, Peddie, Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Storms River, Plettenbergbay, Knysna, George or
towards Engcobo, Cofimvaba, Queenstown, Tarkastad, Cradock, Graaff-Reinet, Arbedeen, Pearston, Mosselbay,
Riversdale, Swellendam, Somerset West, or Lainsberg, Worcester, Robertson, Paarl, Stellenbosch, Belville, Khayelitsha,
Nyanga, Phillipi to Cape Town and return back either way.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Frere (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcand0030(3100O32206LS10193680)From
authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Durban join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Ntabankulu, Kokstad, join R56 via Umzimkhulu,
Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, or join R61 via Bizana, Port Edward, Margate, Portshepstone, Hibberdam, join N2 via
Amanzimtoti, Umzinto, Scottburgh to Durban CBD and return back either way.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Frere (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcand030(3100O32206LS10047065)From Mount
Frere taxi rank join N2 via Kokstad R56 turn right via Harding, Port Shepstone to Durban Berea Park rank and return on
the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Frere (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcand031(3100O321009Z10047066)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2
via Mount Ayliff to Kokstad and back on the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Frere (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand032(3100O33100LI10047067)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2
via Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Frere (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcand033(3100O33100KI00047068)From Mount Frere taxi rank join
N2 then turn right join T119 to Tabankulu taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Frere (Origin), Qumbu (Destination) - ecbrcand034(3100O33100NG10047069)From Mount Frere taxi rank, join N2
to Qumbu and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcand035(3100O33100O600047070)From Mount Frere taxi rank join
N2 to Mount Ayliff taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Frere (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) - ecbrcand036(3100O332001H10047071)From
Mount Frere taxi rank, join N2 via Qumbu, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth then turn right join R61 via Komga, King
William’s Town, Peddie, Grahamstown to Port Elizabeth and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Frere (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
ecbrcand037(3100O312059J10047072)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2 to R56 via Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg
join N3 via Howick, Estcourt, Harrismith, Secunda to Johannesburg Park City and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12690
3

2) EPHRAIM THABISO MKOLOKOTO
7008285526089

3) P.O. BOX 629, MATATIELE, MATATIELE, 4730 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 70 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)
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Mount Fletcher (Origin), Mount Fletcher (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0010(3100EH3100EH00131413)The conveyence of
persons and their personal effect on pre-arranged trips from Mount Fletcher to point within the Republic of South Africa
and return.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12690
4

2) DUMALIFIKILE DESHE 51052555990883) Box 117, Tabankulu, Tabankulu, 5130 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 29 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Ntabankulu (Origin), Ntabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0057(3100PD3100PD00206835)The conveyance of persons
and their personal effects on a pre-arranged trip from Ntabankulu to points within the Republic of South Africa and return
with the same persons, subject to specified conditions.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12690
5

2) L A Tobo 6504145837089 3) P O BOX 493, PORT EDWARD, PORT EDWARD,
4295 Mzamba Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Xholobeni (Bizana) (Destination) - ecbrcortd389(3000W8320AL000048247)Bizana
Taxi rank into R61 to Ludeke Halt turn right to Nkantswini, High View, Clarkville, Nkantolo Taxi Rank and return / From
Ludeke Halt turn left past Ezizityaneni School, Ndlovu Store, Khanyayo, Kwadengane, Holy Cross Hospital /
Mbhongweni, Mpisi, Mthayise, Makhwentini, Mngungu, Gumzana, Baleni, Xholobeni and return (pick up and drop
passengers along the route.)

7.1.1.1.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd392(3000W821009Z10048248)Bizana Taxi rank join
R61 turn right into R56 to Phakade turn right joion N2 to Kokstad (drop and pick up passengers along the route at set
stops) and return.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd387(3000W82206FG10048249)Bizana Taxi rank turn into R61 to Ntlakhwe, Redoubt, Lukholo, Bulala, Wild
Coast Mzamba proceed to Port Edward Bus and Taxi rank (drop and pick up passengers along R61 to Bizana).

7.1.1.3.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd388(3000W82206FG10048250)Bizana Taxi rank turn into R61 to Plangeni turn left towards Entangeni turn right
to Scambeni, proceed to Greenville Hospital (drop and pick up passengers along the way and return). From Greenville
Hospital proceed to Cwaka, Hlolweni, Jolomba, Zikhuba, Sea View Store to Port Edward and return.

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd391(3000W83100HF10048251)From Bizana
Taxi rank join R61 to Flagstaff, Lusikisiki / Qaukeni Great Place, Port St Johns and return.

7.1.1.5.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd393(3000W83100LL10048252)From Bizana Taxi
Rank join R61 to Nomlacu turn right to Harding, Rietvlei and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umtata (Via Point 1), Umtata (Via Point 2), Idutywa (Via Point 3), Butterworth
(Destination) - ecbrcortd390(3000W831002F10048253)From Bizana Taxi rank proceed along R61 join R56 to Phakade
turn left into N2 to Mt Ayliff, Mt Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth (drop and pick up passengers and
return)

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Via Point 1), Carletonville (Via Point 2),
Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd394(3000W86100IN10048254)From Bizana Taxi Rank turn right into R61 proceed to
Magusheni turn into R56 proceed to Phakade turn right into N2 proceed via Kokstad (drop and pick passengers) proceed
to Umzimkhulu R56 (pick up JHB passengers), proceed via Ixopo, Richmond and Pietermaritzburg turn into N3 proceed
to Harrismith turn into N5 proceed to Bethlehem, Senekal, Winburg turn right into N1 proceed via Welkom (drop and pick
up passengers) return along same route to Bizana / proceed into N1 to Johannesburg (drop and pick passengers)
proceed into N14 to Carletonville proceed to Rustenburg (drop and pick up passengers) and return to Bizana along same
routes.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd395(3000W821004R10048255)From Bizana
taxi rank turn into R61 and proceed to Port Edward (drop passengers), Munster (drop passengers) South Broom (drop
passengers), Ramsgate (drop passengers), turn left from R61 turn right into R620 proceed turn left into Marine Drive

7.1.1.9.
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proceed (drop passengers opposite Emonyeni Centre) proceed along Marine Drive (drop passengers at Manaba,
Uvongo, Shelly Beach, turn left into South Coast Mall (drop passengers) turn back to Marine Deive proceed to Oslo
Beach (drop passengers) proceed to Port Shepstone Hospital (drop passengers) and proceed into Port shepstone Ryder
Street Rank (drop and pick up passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana)
From Port Shepstone Ryder Street Rank proceed to Port Shepstone Hospital (pick up passenger to Bizana), Oslo Beach
(pick passengers to Bizana) turn right into South Coast Mall (pick passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana, Flagstaff,
Lusikisiki, Port St Johns and Umtata), go back turn right into Marine Drive, proceed to Shelly Beach (pick passengers to
Eastern Cape) proceed to St Michaels, Uvongo, Manaba, opposite Emoyeni Centre (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape
: Bizana, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns and Umtata), proceed along Marine Drive, turn right into R620
proceed turn left into R61 proceed to Ramsgate, South Broom (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape) proceed to Port
Edward turn right into Port Edward bus and taxi rank (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana and beyond) turn
back to R61 proceed to Bizana

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd396(3000W822027Q10048256)From Bizana turn left into R61 to Port Shepstone proceed along N2 Freeway via
Isipingo, Reunion, Swinton Taxi rank (drop passengers) / proceed past Rossburgh into Market Road Rank 59 (drop
passengers) / turn into R102 proceed to Verulam, Tongaat and Stanger to Durban Drop and pick up passengers) and
return.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12690
6

2) TM Mazinyo 7304135921087 3) P.O Box 28, Bizana, Bizana, 4800 Bizana Taxi Owners
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.4.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.5.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.1
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Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.3
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Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61

later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61

later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same

route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to

Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61

to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana

main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main

taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via

the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main

Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main

taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From

Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,

Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61

join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank

along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana

main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg

(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi

rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via

Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61

join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 

Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12690

7

2) COLUMBAS MQOKOZO 77121955730873) P.O. BOX 190, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FRERE,

5090 MOUNT FRERE TAXI OWNERS ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcand035(3100O33100O600047070)From Mount Frere taxi rank join

N2 to Mount Ayliff taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Frere (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) - ecbrcand036(3100O332001H10047071)From

Mount Frere taxi rank, join N2 via Qumbu, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth then turn right join R61 via Komga, King

William’s Town, Peddie, Grahamstown to Port Elizabeth and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Frere (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -

ecbrcand037(3100O312059J10047072)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2 to R56 via Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg

join N3 via Howick, Estcourt, Harrismith, Secunda to Johannesburg Park City and return on the same route.

7.1.1.3.
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Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ECBRCAND0031(3100O33100O300192934)From Rural areas: Sipetu,
Ncumbe, Zinyosini, Chibini, Tsolo, Beja, Notanaza, Mpemba, Cabane, Mahamane,  Lukholweni, Nqalweni, Ngwetsheni,
njijini, Mvuzi, Badibanise, Mvenyane, Tyiweni, Sihlahleni, Cabazi, Mbodleni to authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank and
return

7.1.1.4.

Mount Frere (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ECBRCAND0036(3100O34000WB10192936)From authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Cape Town join N2 towards
Qumbu, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth, East London, join R72 towards Port Alfred, Alexandria or towards Komga, King
William's Town, Peddie, Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Storms River, Plettenbergbay, Knysna, George or
towards Engcobo, Cofimvaba, Queenstown, Tarkastad, Cradock, Graaff-Reinet, Arbedeen, Pearston, Mosselbay,
Riversdale, Swellendam, Somerset West, or Lainsberg, Worcester, Robertson, Paarl, Stellenbosch, Belville, Khayelitsha,
Nyanga, Phillipi to Cape Town and return back either way.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Frere (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcand030(3100O32206LS10047065)From Mount
Frere taxi rank join N2 via Kokstad R56 turn right via Harding, Port Shepstone to Durban Berea Park rank and return on
the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Frere (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcand031(3100O321009Z10047066)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2
via Mount Ayliff to Kokstad and back on the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Frere (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand032(3100O33100LI10047067)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2
via Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Frere (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcand033(3100O33100KI00047068)From Mount Frere taxi rank join
N2 then turn right join T119 to Tabankulu taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Frere (Origin), Qumbu (Destination) - ecbrcand034(3100O33100NG10047069)From Mount Frere taxi rank, join N2
to Qumbu and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Frere (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcand0030(3100O32206LS10193680)From
authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Durban join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Ntabankulu, Kokstad, join R56 via Umzimkhulu,
Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, or join R61 via Bizana, Port Edward, Margate, Portshepstone, Hibberdam, join N2 via
Amanzimtoti, Umzinto, Scottburgh to Durban CBD and return back either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Frere (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
ECBRCND0037(3100O36000YJ10192935)From authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Rustenburg join N2 towards
Kokstad, join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Howick, join N3 towards Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Villiers,
Warden, Secunda Voslorus, Boksburg, or join N2 towards, Qumbu, join R396 towards Tsolo via Maclear, join R56 via
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley East, Aliwal North, join N6 towards Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1 towards
Winburg, Kroonstad, Heilbron, Koppies, Vredefort, Parys, Sasolburg, Vanderbjlpark, Vereeniging, Foschiville,
Carletonville, Westoneria, Randfontein, Soweto, Evaton, Heidelburg, Nigel, Germiston, Springs, Johannesburg,
Krugersdorp or join R30, towards Brandfort, Theunessen, Virginia, Welkom, Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Wolmaranstad,
Orkney, Klerksdorp, Stilfontein, Potchesfstroom, Ventersdorp, Koster to Rusternburg mines and return back either way

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12690
8

2) COLUMBAS MQOKOZO 77121955730873) P.O. BOX 190, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FRERE,
5090 MOUNT FRERE TAXI OWNERS ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ECBRCAND0031(3100O33100O300192934)From Rural areas: Sipetu,
Ncumbe, Zinyosini, Chibini, Tsolo, Beja, Notanaza, Mpemba, Cabane, Mahamane,  Lukholweni, Nqalweni, Ngwetsheni,
njijini, Mvuzi, Badibanise, Mvenyane, Tyiweni, Sihlahleni, Cabazi, Mbodleni to authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank and
return

7.1.1.1.

Mount Frere (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
ECBRCND0037(3100O36000YJ10192935)From authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Rustenburg join N2 towards
Kokstad, join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Howick, join N3 towards Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Villiers,
Warden, Secunda Voslorus, Boksburg, or join N2 towards, Qumbu, join R396 towards Tsolo via Maclear, join R56 via
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley East, Aliwal North, join N6 towards Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1 towards
Winburg, Kroonstad, Heilbron, Koppies, Vredefort, Parys, Sasolburg, Vanderbjlpark, Vereeniging, Foschiville,
Carletonville, Westoneria, Randfontein, Soweto, Evaton, Heidelburg, Nigel, Germiston, Springs, Johannesburg,
Krugersdorp or join R30, towards Brandfort, Theunessen, Virginia, Welkom, Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Wolmaranstad,
Orkney, Klerksdorp, Stilfontein, Potchesfstroom, Ventersdorp, Koster to Rusternburg mines and return back either way

7.1.1.2.

Mount Frere (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -7.1.1.3.
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ECBRCAND0036(3100O34000WB10192936)From authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Cape Town join N2 towards
Qumbu, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth, East London, join R72 towards Port Alfred, Alexandria or towards Komga, King
William's Town, Peddie, Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Storms River, Plettenbergbay, Knysna, George or
towards Engcobo, Cofimvaba, Queenstown, Tarkastad, Cradock, Graaff-Reinet, Arbedeen, Pearston, Mosselbay,
Riversdale, Swellendam, Somerset West, or Lainsberg, Worcester, Robertson, Paarl, Stellenbosch, Belville, Khayelitsha,
Nyanga, Phillipi to Cape Town and return back either way.

Mount Frere (Origin), Qumbu (Destination) - ecbrcand034(3100O33100NG10047069)From Mount Frere taxi rank, join N2
to Qumbu and return on the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Frere (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand032(3100O33100LI10047067)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2
via Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Frere (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcand030(3100O32206LS10047065)From Mount
Frere taxi rank join N2 via Kokstad R56 turn right via Harding, Port Shepstone to Durban Berea Park rank and return on
the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Frere (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcand0030(3100O32206LS10193680)From
authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Durban join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Ntabankulu, Kokstad, join R56 via Umzimkhulu,
Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, or join R61 via Bizana, Port Edward, Margate, Portshepstone, Hibberdam, join N2 via
Amanzimtoti, Umzinto, Scottburgh to Durban CBD and return back either way.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Frere (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcand031(3100O321009Z10047066)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2
via Mount Ayliff to Kokstad and back on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Frere (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) - ecbrcand036(3100O332001H10047071)From
Mount Frere taxi rank, join N2 via Qumbu, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth then turn right join R61 via Komga, King
William’s Town, Peddie, Grahamstown to Port Elizabeth and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Frere (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
ecbrcand037(3100O312059J10047072)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2 to R56 via Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg
join N3 via Howick, Estcourt, Harrismith, Secunda to Johannesburg Park City and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Frere (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcand033(3100O33100KI00047068)From Mount Frere taxi rank join
N2 then turn right join T119 to Tabankulu taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcand035(3100O33100O600047070)From Mount Frere taxi rank join
N2 to Mount Ayliff taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12691
1

2) BJ NGELEKA 7511115498080 3) P.O. BOX 493, BIZANA, BIZANA, 4295 Mzamba Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Via Point 1), Carletonville (Via Point 2),
Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd394(3000W86100IN10048254)From Bizana Taxi Rank turn right into R61 proceed to
Magusheni turn into R56 proceed to Phakade turn right into N2 proceed via Kokstad (drop and pick passengers) proceed
to Umzimkhulu R56 (pick up JHB passengers), proceed via Ixopo, Richmond and Pietermaritzburg turn into N3 proceed
to Harrismith turn into N5 proceed to Bethlehem, Senekal, Winburg turn right into N1 proceed via Welkom (drop and pick
up passengers) return along same route to Bizana / proceed into N1 to Johannesburg (drop and pick passengers)
proceed into N14 to Carletonville proceed to Rustenburg (drop and pick up passengers) and return to Bizana along same
routes.

7.1.1.1.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd395(3000W821004R10048255)From Bizana
taxi rank turn into R61 and proceed to Port Edward (drop passengers), Munster (drop passengers) South Broom (drop
passengers), Ramsgate (drop passengers), turn left from R61 turn right into R620 proceed turn left into Marine Drive
proceed (drop passengers opposite Emonyeni Centre) proceed along Marine Drive (drop passengers at Manaba,
Uvongo, Shelly Beach, turn left into South Coast Mall (drop passengers) turn back to Marine Deive proceed to Oslo
Beach (drop passengers) proceed to Port Shepstone Hospital (drop passengers) and proceed into Port shepstone Ryder
Street Rank (drop and pick up passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana)
From Port Shepstone Ryder Street Rank proceed to Port Shepstone Hospital (pick up passenger to Bizana), Oslo Beach
(pick passengers to Bizana) turn right into South Coast Mall (pick passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana, Flagstaff,
Lusikisiki, Port St Johns and Umtata), go back turn right into Marine Drive, proceed to Shelly Beach (pick passengers to
Eastern Cape) proceed to St Michaels, Uvongo, Manaba, opposite Emoyeni Centre (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape
: Bizana, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns and Umtata), proceed along Marine Drive, turn right into R620

7.1.1.2.
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proceed turn left into R61 proceed to Ramsgate, South Broom (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape) proceed to Port
Edward turn right into Port Edward bus and taxi rank (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana and beyond) turn
back to R61 proceed to Bizana

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umtata (Via Point 1), Umtata (Via Point 2), Idutywa (Via Point 3), Butterworth
(Destination) - ecbrcortd390(3000W831002F10048253)From Bizana Taxi rank proceed along R61 join R56 to Phakade
turn left into N2 to Mt Ayliff, Mt Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth (drop and pick up passengers and
return)

7.1.1.3.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd393(3000W83100LL10048252)From Bizana Taxi
Rank join R61 to Nomlacu turn right to Harding, Rietvlei and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd396(3000W822027Q10048256)From Bizana turn left into R61 to Port Shepstone proceed along N2 Freeway via
Isipingo, Reunion, Swinton Taxi rank (drop passengers) / proceed past Rossburgh into Market Road Rank 59 (drop
passengers) / turn into R102 proceed to Verulam, Tongaat and Stanger to Durban Drop and pick up passengers) and
return.

7.1.1.5.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd387(3000W82206FG10048249)Bizana Taxi rank turn into R61 to Ntlakhwe, Redoubt, Lukholo, Bulala, Wild
Coast Mzamba proceed to Port Edward Bus and Taxi rank (drop and pick up passengers along R61 to Bizana).

7.1.1.6.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd388(3000W82206FG10048250)Bizana Taxi rank turn into R61 to Plangeni turn left towards Entangeni turn right
to Scambeni, proceed to Greenville Hospital (drop and pick up passengers along the way and return). From Greenville
Hospital proceed to Cwaka, Hlolweni, Jolomba, Zikhuba, Sea View Store to Port Edward and return.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd391(3000W83100HF10048251)From Bizana
Taxi rank join R61 to Flagstaff, Lusikisiki / Qaukeni Great Place, Port St Johns and return.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd392(3000W821009Z10048248)Bizana Taxi rank join
R61 turn right into R56 to Phakade turn right joion N2 to Kokstad (drop and pick up passengers along the route at set
stops) and return.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Xholobeni (Bizana) (Destination) - ecbrcortd389(3000W8320AL000048247)Bizana
Taxi rank into R61 to Ludeke Halt turn right to Nkantswini, High View, Clarkville, Nkantolo Taxi Rank and return / From
Ludeke Halt turn left past Ezizityaneni School, Ndlovu Store, Khanyayo, Kwadengane, Holy Cross Hospital /
Mbhongweni, Mpisi, Mthayise, Makhwentini, Mngungu, Gumzana, Baleni, Xholobeni and return (pick up and drop
passengers along the route.)

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12691
2

2) M Skhafungana 6908265071082 3) P.O Box 226, Mount Fletcher, Mount Fletcher, 4770
Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.6.
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Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12691
4

2) WANDILE RASAYI 7901295914081 3) P.O. BOX 226, MOUNT FLETCHER, MOUNT
FLETCHER, 4770 Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,

7.1.1.4.
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Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12691
6

2) Bulelani Felix Sitshinga 63072159420803) PO Box 414, Mount Fletcher, Mount Fletcher, 4770
Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.6.
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Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12692
2

2) V. NCEMBU 7501156068082 3) NTZIWA STREET, MOUNT AYLIFF, MOUNT AYLIFF,
4735 Mount Ayliff Taxi Owner’s Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcand0503(30024G4000WB10198558)From
Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank turn left and join N2 via Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, turn right and
join R63 via Komgo Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, or join R72 towards Port Alfred, Alexandria,
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Jeffreys Bay, Humansdorp, Storms River, Tsitsikama, Plettenbergbay, Knysna, George, or
via Engcobo, Cofimvaba, Queenstown, Tarkastad, Cradock, Graaff-Reinet, Beautford West, Arbedeen, Pearston,
Mosselbay, Riversdale, Swellendam, Somerset West, or via Lainsberg, Worcester, Robertson, Paarl, Stellenbosch,
Bellvile, Khayelitsha, Nyanga, Phillipi to Cape Town Taxi Rank and return either way

7.1.1.1.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand0504(30024G20018410198565)From Mount Ayliff Taxi
Rank turn right and join N2 towards Kokstad, Harding, Zingolweni, Port Shepstone or turn left towards Phakade,
Magusheni or turn left and join R61 via Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Scottleburg,
join N2 via Mzinto, Manzimtoti, Isipingo, Zimbuzini, or via Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Pinetown to
Durban Taxi Rank and return either way.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcand038(3100O63100KI00047073)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join
N2 turn left join T19 to Tabankulu taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) - ecbrcand046(3100O632001H10047081)From
Mount Ayliff taxi rank turn right take N2 Kokstad, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Umtata, East London, Port Elizabeth and return
on the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Tsolo (Destination) - ecbrcand047(3100O63100L010047082)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank turn left
take N2 to T4 Tsolo.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Mount Fletcher (Destination) - ecbrcand048(3100O63100EH10047083)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank
turn rightr take N2 to R61 Flagstaff, Bizana, Lusikisiki, R56 Umzimkulu, Matatiele, Mount Fletcher taxi rank and return on
the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Standerton (Destination) - ecbrcand049(3100O68100JS10047084)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank take
N2 to R56 to Pietermaritzburg, Durban, take N3 to Johannesburg, Pretoria, Secunda taxi rank and return on the same
route.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Kokstad Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand500(3100O620018910131318)From Mount Ayliff taxi7.1.1.8.
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rank turn left join N2 to Kokstad and return the same route. (NB: drop-off and pick-up until the borders of Eastern Cape
then drop-off only en-route to Kokstad)

Mount Ayliff Rural (Ntabankulu Rural) (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcand0505(320B1H30024G00198568)From
Singeni, Bless, Ntsimbini, Mbhedula, Nonkubazo, Madolwana, Myasa, Nkwalini, Fikeni, Nompilo, Manxiweni, Kwazulu,
Manzamnyama, Kiliyeni, Mshibeni, Tshaliwana, Mndela, Malala, Zion, Mhlangwana, Thethe, Posini, Mission to Flagstaff
taxi rank or from Sidakeni, Cabazana, Nkanji, Lubaleko, Sipolweni, Ntlavini, Gogela, Sihlahleni, Ndzongiseni, Mpompeni
to Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcand0502(30024G6100IN10198554)From Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank
join N2 via Kokstad, Frinklin, Swartburg, Underburg, Howick, turn left and join N3 or via Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and drop off and pick up at the taxi rank, via Mooi River, Escourt, Ladysmith, Harrismith, Warden, turn
left towards Vrede, Volksrust, Standerton, Secunda taxi rank and drop off and pick up, via Bethal, Vriedi, Ogies, Witbank,
or join N3 via Villiers, Boksburg, Germiston, Volsvorus taxi rank and drop off and pick up, via Selby taxi rank, Soweto and
drop off and pick up, via Johannesburg taxi rank, drop off and pick up, Magaliesburg or towards Mount Free, Qumbu,
Tsolo, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Barkly East, Lady Grey,via Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepenaar, Ladybrand, or via Jamestown,
Alliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, Kroonstad, Heilborn, Koppies, Vredefort, Parys,
Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Verneerging, Foschville, Carltonville, Evaton, Randfontein to Rustenburg Mines and return
either way

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12692
4

2) N P DLEZI 8304275465084 3) P.O. BOX 568, PORT EDWARD, PORT EDWARD,
4295 Mzamba Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd392(3000W821009Z10048248)Bizana Taxi rank join
R61 turn right into R56 to Phakade turn right joion N2 to Kokstad (drop and pick up passengers along the route at set
stops) and return.

7.1.1.1.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd387(3000W82206FG10048249)Bizana Taxi rank turn into R61 to Ntlakhwe, Redoubt, Lukholo, Bulala, Wild
Coast Mzamba proceed to Port Edward Bus and Taxi rank (drop and pick up passengers along R61 to Bizana).

7.1.1.2.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd388(3000W82206FG10048250)Bizana Taxi rank turn into R61 to Plangeni turn left towards Entangeni turn right
to Scambeni, proceed to Greenville Hospital (drop and pick up passengers along the way and return). From Greenville
Hospital proceed to Cwaka, Hlolweni, Jolomba, Zikhuba, Sea View Store to Port Edward and return.

7.1.1.3.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd391(3000W83100HF10048251)From Bizana
Taxi rank join R61 to Flagstaff, Lusikisiki / Qaukeni Great Place, Port St Johns and return.

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd396(3000W822027Q10048256)From Bizana turn left into R61 to Port Shepstone proceed along N2 Freeway via
Isipingo, Reunion, Swinton Taxi rank (drop passengers) / proceed past Rossburgh into Market Road Rank 59 (drop
passengers) / turn into R102 proceed to Verulam, Tongaat and Stanger to Durban Drop and pick up passengers) and
return.

7.1.1.5.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd393(3000W83100LL10048252)From Bizana Taxi
Rank join R61 to Nomlacu turn right to Harding, Rietvlei and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umtata (Via Point 1), Umtata (Via Point 2), Idutywa (Via Point 3), Butterworth
(Destination) - ecbrcortd390(3000W831002F10048253)From Bizana Taxi rank proceed along R61 join R56 to Phakade
turn left into N2 to Mt Ayliff, Mt Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth (drop and pick up passengers and
return)

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Via Point 1), Carletonville (Via Point 2),
Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd394(3000W86100IN10048254)From Bizana Taxi Rank turn right into R61 proceed to
Magusheni turn into R56 proceed to Phakade turn right into N2 proceed via Kokstad (drop and pick passengers) proceed
to Umzimkhulu R56 (pick up JHB passengers), proceed via Ixopo, Richmond and Pietermaritzburg turn into N3 proceed
to Harrismith turn into N5 proceed to Bethlehem, Senekal, Winburg turn right into N1 proceed via Welkom (drop and pick
up passengers) return along same route to Bizana / proceed into N1 to Johannesburg (drop and pick passengers)
proceed into N14 to Carletonville proceed to Rustenburg (drop and pick up passengers) and return to Bizana along same
routes.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd395(3000W821004R10048255)From Bizana7.1.1.9.
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taxi rank turn into R61 and proceed to Port Edward (drop passengers), Munster (drop passengers) South Broom (drop
passengers), Ramsgate (drop passengers), turn left from R61 turn right into R620 proceed turn left into Marine Drive
proceed (drop passengers opposite Emonyeni Centre) proceed along Marine Drive (drop passengers at Manaba,
Uvongo, Shelly Beach, turn left into South Coast Mall (drop passengers) turn back to Marine Deive proceed to Oslo
Beach (drop passengers) proceed to Port Shepstone Hospital (drop passengers) and proceed into Port shepstone Ryder
Street Rank (drop and pick up passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana)
From Port Shepstone Ryder Street Rank proceed to Port Shepstone Hospital (pick up passenger to Bizana), Oslo Beach
(pick passengers to Bizana) turn right into South Coast Mall (pick passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana, Flagstaff,
Lusikisiki, Port St Johns and Umtata), go back turn right into Marine Drive, proceed to Shelly Beach (pick passengers to
Eastern Cape) proceed to St Michaels, Uvongo, Manaba, opposite Emoyeni Centre (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape
: Bizana, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns and Umtata), proceed along Marine Drive, turn right into R620
proceed turn left into R61 proceed to Ramsgate, South Broom (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape) proceed to Port
Edward turn right into Port Edward bus and taxi rank (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana and beyond) turn
back to R61 proceed to Bizana

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Xholobeni (Bizana) (Destination) - ecbrcortd389(3000W8320AL000048247)Bizana
Taxi rank into R61 to Ludeke Halt turn right to Nkantswini, High View, Clarkville, Nkantolo Taxi Rank and return / From
Ludeke Halt turn left past Ezizityaneni School, Ndlovu Store, Khanyayo, Kwadengane, Holy Cross Hospital /
Mbhongweni, Mpisi, Mthayise, Makhwentini, Mngungu, Gumzana, Baleni, Xholobeni and return (pick up and drop
passengers along the route.)

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12692
6

2) W M MYEKI 5711305842087 3) P. O. BOX  91794, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FRERE,
5090 MOUNT FRERE TAXI OWNERS ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcand030(3100O32206LS10047065)From Mount
Frere taxi rank join N2 via Kokstad R56 turn right via Harding, Port Shepstone to Durban Berea Park rank and return on
the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Frere (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcand031(3100O321009Z10047066)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2
via Mount Ayliff to Kokstad and back on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Frere (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand032(3100O33100LI10047067)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2
via Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Frere (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcand033(3100O33100KI00047068)From Mount Frere taxi rank join
N2 then turn right join T119 to Tabankulu taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Frere (Origin), Qumbu (Destination) - ecbrcand034(3100O33100NG10047069)From Mount Frere taxi rank, join N2
to Qumbu and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcand035(3100O33100O600047070)From Mount Frere taxi rank join
N2 to Mount Ayliff taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Frere (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) - ecbrcand036(3100O332001H10047071)From
Mount Frere taxi rank, join N2 via Qumbu, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth then turn right join R61 via Komga, King
William’s Town, Peddie, Grahamstown to Port Elizabeth and return on the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Frere (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
ecbrcand037(3100O312059J10047072)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2 to R56 via Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg
join N3 via Howick, Estcourt, Harrismith, Secunda to Johannesburg Park City and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ECBRCAND0031(3100O33100O300192934)From Rural areas: Sipetu,
Ncumbe, Zinyosini, Chibini, Tsolo, Beja, Notanaza, Mpemba, Cabane, Mahamane,  Lukholweni, Nqalweni, Ngwetsheni,
njijini, Mvuzi, Badibanise, Mvenyane, Tyiweni, Sihlahleni, Cabazi, Mbodleni to authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank and
return

7.1.1.9.

Mount Frere (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
ECBRCND0037(3100O36000YJ10192935)From authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Rustenburg join N2 towards
Kokstad, join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Howick, join N3 towards Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Villiers,
Warden, Secunda Voslorus, Boksburg, or join N2 towards, Qumbu, join R396 towards Tsolo via Maclear, join R56 via
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley East, Aliwal North, join N6 towards Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1 towards
Winburg, Kroonstad, Heilbron, Koppies, Vredefort, Parys, Sasolburg, Vanderbjlpark, Vereeniging, Foschiville,
Carletonville, Westoneria, Randfontein, Soweto, Evaton, Heidelburg, Nigel, Germiston, Springs, Johannesburg,

7.1.1.1
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Krugersdorp or join R30, towards Brandfort, Theunessen, Virginia, Welkom, Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Wolmaranstad,
Orkney, Klerksdorp, Stilfontein, Potchesfstroom, Ventersdorp, Koster to Rusternburg mines and return back either way

Mount Frere (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ECBRCAND0036(3100O34000WB10192936)From authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Cape Town join N2 towards
Qumbu, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth, East London, join R72 towards Port Alfred, Alexandria or towards Komga, King
William's Town, Peddie, Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Storms River, Plettenbergbay, Knysna, George or
towards Engcobo, Cofimvaba, Queenstown, Tarkastad, Cradock, Graaff-Reinet, Arbedeen, Pearston, Mosselbay,
Riversdale, Swellendam, Somerset West, or Lainsberg, Worcester, Robertson, Paarl, Stellenbosch, Belville, Khayelitsha,
Nyanga, Phillipi to Cape Town and return back either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Frere (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcand0030(3100O32206LS10193680)From
authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Durban join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Ntabankulu, Kokstad, join R56 via Umzimkhulu,
Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, or join R61 via Bizana, Port Edward, Margate, Portshepstone, Hibberdam, join N2 via
Amanzimtoti, Umzinto, Scottburgh to Durban CBD and return back either way.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12692
7

2) NOSISA PRINCESS GWEBANI
6312280141089

3) P.O. BOX 165, TABANKULU, TABANKULU, 5130
Tabankulu Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Tabankulu (Origin), Mbangweni AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd106(3100KI32035A00046830)From
Ntabankulu main rank to Mbangweni location and return.

7.1.1.1.

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd107(3100KI3100KI00046831)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Hlankomo location and return.

7.1.1.2.

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd108(3100KI3100KI00046832)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Mowa location and return.

7.1.1.3.

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd109(3100KI3100KI00046833)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Dambeni location and return.

7.1.1.4.

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd110(3100KI3100KI00046834)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Ngqwashu location and return.

7.1.1.5.

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd111(3100KI3100KI00046835)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Mvenyane location via Nozolisa and return.

7.1.1.6.

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd112(3100KI3100KI00046836)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Mzalwaneni location and return.

7.1.1.7.

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd113(3100KI3100KI00046837)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Mnceba location and return.

7.1.1.8.

Tabankulu (Origin), Flagstaff (Destination) - ecbrcortd114(3100KI31005O10046838)From Ntabankulu main rank via
Bomvini, Ludeke, Sikhululweni turn left at Plangeni to Flagstaff and return.

7.1.1.9.

Tabankulu (Origin), Sipetu AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd115(3100KI32023M00046839)From
Ntabankulu main rank to Sipetu and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Caba AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd116(3100KI32034B00046840)From Ntabankulu
main rank to Caba location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd117(3100KI3100KI00046841)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Lubala location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd118(3100KI3100KI00046842)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Mthonjeni location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Nowalala AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd119(3100KI32034G00046843)From
Ntabankulu main rank to Nowalala location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Ludeke AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd120(3100KI3203J800046844)From7.1.1.1
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Ntabankulu main rank to Ludeke location and return.

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd121(3100KI3100KI00046845)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Ndakeni location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Matshona AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd122(3100KI32034X00046846)From
Ntabankulu main rank to Matshona location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcortd123(3100KI3100O300046847)From Ntabankulu main rank via
Nozolisa, Mvenyane, Mnceba junction, Caba, Tsita, Bagqozini, Cacadu, Lufafa, Mjila junction and join N2 to Mount Frere
and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcortd124(3100KI3100O300046848)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Sipetu, Shinta, join N2 turn right to Mount Frere taxi ran and return same route with passengers.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd125(3100KI2100EG10046849)From Ntabankulu taxi rank join
T19 to Puti junction turn right to join N2 to Mount Ayliff taxi rank and return same route with passengers.  Pick up and
drop off.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcortd126(3100KI3100O300046850)From Ntabankulu taxi rank on
T19 to Puti junction, turn left join N2 to Mount Frere taxi rank, return same route with passengers. Pick up and drop off.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Kokstad Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcortd127(3100KI20018910046851)From Ntabankulu taxi rank
join T19 to Puti junction and join N2 to Kokstad taxi rank and return with passengers on same route.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) - ecbrcortd128(3100KI3000W810046852)From Ntabankulu
taxi rank join T19 to Puti junction turn right to join N2 via Pakade, turn left at Magusheni to Bizana taxi rank and return
with passengers on same route.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Lusikisiki (Destination) - ecbrcortd129(3100KI3100C910046853)From Ntabankulu taxi rank join T19
to Puti junction, turn right to join N2 via Pakade, turn right at Magushani pass through Flagstaff to Lusikisiki taxi rank and
return with passengers on the same route.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd178(3100KI21004R10047096)From Tabankulu taxi rank turn
left to join T19 to Puti junction turn right to join N2 to Mt. Ayliff, via Kokstad, Harding, Izingolweni, Port Shepstone,
Scotsburgh, Isiphingo through St Andrew's street to Durban, of-load and pick up and return.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcortd130(3100KI30014I10046854)From Ntabankulu taxi rank,
turn right to join T19 to Puti junction, turn left to join N2 to Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo junction to Mthatha taxi rank and
return with passengers on same route.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcortd131(3100KI30014I10046855)From Ntabankulu taxi rank
to Sipetu via Shinta, turn left to join N2 to Mthatha rank and return.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd132(3100KI12059J10046856)From Ntabankulu taxi rank, turn right to join T19 to Puti junction and right to join
N2 to Umzimkhulu, Richmond vie Pietermaritzburg and join Howick Mooi Rivier via Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Germiston, Alberton to Johannesburg, Rodepoort, Randfontein, Krugersdorp, Bekkersdal, Carletonville,
Vereeninging, Benoni, Boksburg, Springs and return.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Middelburg - MP (Destination) - ecbrcortd133(3100KI8100DN10046857)From Ntabankulu to Kokstad,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Secunda to Witbank and Middleburg, return same route.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Kimberley (Destination) - ecbrcortd134(3100KI91009M10046858)From Ntabankulu taxi rank turn to
join T19 to Puti junction, turn to join N2 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Barkly East, Bloemfontein, Kimberley and return with
passengers on same route.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcortd135(3100KI3100NP10046859)Nrom Ntabankulu taxi rank turn
right to join T19 to N2 to Mthatha, Gcuwa, Ngcobo, Queenstown, King William's Town to Port Elizabeth and return with
passengers on same route.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd136(3100KI4209SS10046860)From
Ntabankulu taxi rank turn right to join T19 to Puti junction, join N2 to Mthatha, Queenstown, Graaff-Reinet, Laingsberg,
Peddie,Port Elizabeth, Mosselbay, Cape Town and return.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), East London (Destination) - ecbrcortd137(3100KI31004U10046861)From Ntabankulu taxi rank, turn
right to join T19 to Puti junction join N2 on left to Mthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth to East London.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Klerksdorp (Destination) - ecbrcortd138(3100KI61009S10046865)From  Ntabankulu taxi rank turn7.1.1.3
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right to join T19 to Puti junction, join N2 to Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond vie Pietermaritzburg, join N3 via Harrismith to
Bethlehem, Paul Roux, Senekal to Virginia to Welkom, Odendalsrus, Bothaville to Klerksdorp.

Tabankulu (Origin), Pietersburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd139(3100KI5100H410046866)From Ntabankulu taxi rank turn
right to join T19 to N2 to Kokstad, via Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg and join N3 to Howick, Escourt,
Harrismith, Warden via Vrede, Standton, Kinross, Secunda, Kriel, Witbank, Verena and turn right to Groblesdal,
Marblehall, Rotand, Zebediel, Lebowa kgomo ultra city, Pietersburg to Moria city and return.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Pietersburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd140(3100KI5100H410046867)From Ntabankulu to Kokstad via
Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond to Pietersburg and join N3 to Howick, Mooi river, Excourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg via Johannesburg, join N1 to Potgietersrus to Pietersburg, Moria city and return.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd141(3100KI21004R10046868)From Ntabankulu taxi rank turn
right to join T19 to Puti junction via Pakade Magusheni, Bizana, Port Edward along south coast to Durban Taxi rank, drop
off paddengers and pick up passengers, return with passengers same route.

7.1.1.3

1) AOECANLB12692
9

2) M.. Sinawuza 6806106698081 3) P.O.BOX 201, BIZANA, BIZANA, 4295 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.8.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.9.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank7.1.1.1
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along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3
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Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12693
0

2) Bulelani Felix Sitshinga 63072159420803) PO Box 414, Mount Fletcher, Mount Fletcher, 4770
Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.4.
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Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12693
1

2) DUMALIFIKILE DESHE 51052555990883) Box 117, Tabankulu, Tabankulu, 5130 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 25 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Ntabankulu (Origin), Ntabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0057(3100PD3100PD00206835)The conveyance of persons
and their personal effects on a pre-arranged trip from Ntabankulu to points within the Republic of South Africa and return
with the same persons, subject to specified conditions.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12693
4

2) Micheal Molefe Parkies 75012657710893) P O BOX 55, MATATIELE, MATATIELE, 4730 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0008(3100O33100O300130938)The conveyence of persons and
their personal effects on pre-arranged trips from Matatiele to any point situated within the Republic of South Africa and
return

7.1.1.1.
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1) AOECANLB12693
8

2) Lindani Mbebe 7704036080083 3) P O BOX 189, MOUNT FLETCHER, MOUNT
FLETCHER, 4770 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Charter service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Mount Fletcher (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0010(3100EH3100EH00131413)The conveyence of
persons and their personal effect on pre-arranged trips from Mount Fletcher to point within the Republic of South Africa
and return.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12693
9

2) Phathiswa Octavia Sopiseka
8208251077088

3) P O BOX 14, MANDILENI, MOUNT FRERE, 5090 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Charter service7.1.1.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0004(3100O33100O300129737)Charter services from
Mount Frere to points situated within the Republic of South Africa and return

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12694
2

2) Hebert Soyiso Qwayende 60030366360803) P.O BOX 245, MOUNT AYLIFF, MOUNT AYLIFF, 4735

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 32 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Ntabankulu Rural (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcandbus151(3100FS21009Z10140133)Persons on a particular
bus route and their personal effects from Gogela (Mt. Ayliff) Ndarhala, Mbumbazi, Ntsizwa, Ndzongiseni join N2 to Mt.
Ayliff, Betshwana, Msukeni, Phakade to Kokstad.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12720
0

2) LINDISIPHO LORD-LEADER SIGEGE
7608155691085

3) P.O. BOX 91734, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FRERE,
5090 MOUNT FRERE TAXI OWNERS ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
ecbrcand037(3100O312059J10047072)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2 to R56 via Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg
join N3 via Howick, Estcourt, Harrismith, Secunda to Johannesburg Park City and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Frere (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) - ecbrcand036(3100O332001H10047071)From
Mount Frere taxi rank, join N2 via Qumbu, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth then turn right join R61 via Komga, King
William’s Town, Peddie, Grahamstown to Port Elizabeth and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcand035(3100O33100O600047070)From Mount Frere taxi rank join
N2 to Mount Ayliff taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Frere (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcand033(3100O33100KI00047068)From Mount Frere taxi rank join
N2 then turn right join T119 to Tabankulu taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Frere (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcand031(3100O321009Z10047066)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2
via Mount Ayliff to Kokstad and back on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Frere (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcand030(3100O32206LS10047065)From Mount
Frere taxi rank join N2 via Kokstad R56 turn right via Harding, Port Shepstone to Durban Berea Park rank and return on
the same route.

7.1.1.6.

42



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 4105

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Mount Frere (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand032(3100O33100LI10047067)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2
via Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Frere (Origin), Qumbu (Destination) - ecbrcand034(3100O33100NG10047069)From Mount Frere taxi rank, join N2
to Qumbu and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Frere (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ECBRCAND0036(3100O34000WB10192936)From authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Cape Town join N2 towards
Qumbu, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth, East London, join R72 towards Port Alfred, Alexandria or towards Komga, King
William's Town, Peddie, Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Storms River, Plettenbergbay, Knysna, George or
towards Engcobo, Cofimvaba, Queenstown, Tarkastad, Cradock, Graaff-Reinet, Arbedeen, Pearston, Mosselbay,
Riversdale, Swellendam, Somerset West, or Lainsberg, Worcester, Robertson, Paarl, Stellenbosch, Belville, Khayelitsha,
Nyanga, Phillipi to Cape Town and return back either way.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ECBRCAND0031(3100O33100O300192934)From Rural areas: Sipetu,
Ncumbe, Zinyosini, Chibini, Tsolo, Beja, Notanaza, Mpemba, Cabane, Mahamane,  Lukholweni, Nqalweni, Ngwetsheni,
njijini, Mvuzi, Badibanise, Mvenyane, Tyiweni, Sihlahleni, Cabazi, Mbodleni to authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank and
return

7.1.1.1

Mount Frere (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcand0030(3100O32206LS10193680)From
authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Durban join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Ntabankulu, Kokstad, join R56 via Umzimkhulu,
Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, or join R61 via Bizana, Port Edward, Margate, Portshepstone, Hibberdam, join N2 via
Amanzimtoti, Umzinto, Scottburgh to Durban CBD and return back either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Frere (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
ECBRCND0037(3100O36000YJ10192935)From authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Rustenburg join N2 towards
Kokstad, join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Howick, join N3 towards Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Villiers,
Warden, Secunda Voslorus, Boksburg, or join N2 towards, Qumbu, join R396 towards Tsolo via Maclear, join R56 via
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley East, Aliwal North, join N6 towards Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1 towards
Winburg, Kroonstad, Heilbron, Koppies, Vredefort, Parys, Sasolburg, Vanderbjlpark, Vereeniging, Foschiville,
Carletonville, Westoneria, Randfontein, Soweto, Evaton, Heidelburg, Nigel, Germiston, Springs, Johannesburg,
Krugersdorp or join R30, towards Brandfort, Theunessen, Virginia, Welkom, Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Wolmaranstad,
Orkney, Klerksdorp, Stilfontein, Potchesfstroom, Ventersdorp, Koster to Rusternburg mines and return back either way

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12721
8

2) ROBERT SAMUEL KLOPPER
7506235376083

3) P.O. BOX 226, MOUNT FLETCHER, MOUNT
FLETCHER, 4770 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 63 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0008(3100O33100O300130938)The conveyence of persons and
their personal effects on pre-arranged trips from Matatiele to any point situated within the Republic of South Africa and
return

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12721
9

2) CENGA DREAMTEAM TRADING 864
Z020687150018

3) P.O.BOX 2279, MARGATE, MARGATE, 4275 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 62 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Mbizana Rural (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcandbus326(3100DB31001F00219617)Persons on a particular bus
route and their personal effects from Sidodongo, Mngcofo, Mpetsheni Store, Water Mealis, Mgonodi, Mbhungwa, Brother,
Mjolwa, Bawonemoto, Emkhukwini, Mbileni, Mntomkhulu, Mbawula, Ndlovu Junction, Duyini, Mzingisi, Elubobeni,
Estofini, Kwamzalwana, Kwambuzi, Mbungwana, Mathwebu, Jomo to Bizana on the same route and return

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12722
1

2) MKHULULI NTONTA 8212185547083 3) ZULU A/A, TABANKULU, TABANKULU, 5130 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 31 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)
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1) 2) MKHULULI NTONTA 8212185547083 3) ZULU A/A, TABANKULU, TABANKULU, 5130 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 31 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Charter service7.1.1.)

Ntabankulu (Origin), Ntabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0057(3100PD3100PD00206835)The conveyance of persons

and their personal effects on a pre-arranged trip from Ntabankulu to points within the Republic of South Africa and return

with the same persons, subject to specified conditions.

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12722

6

2) AZ Mhloleni 5801095625089 3) P.O Box 138, Mount Ayliff, Mount Ayliff, 4735 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Vereeniging (Vereeniging-Kopanong (GT421)) (Destination) -

ecbrcandbus060(3100O61205S210132120)Bus passengers and their personal effects from Mount Ayliff, to Kokstad, join

R56 via Umzimkhulu via Ixopo, via Pietermaritzburg join N3 to Howick via Mooiriver via Escourt, via Harrismith via

Warden, via Villiers via Heidelberg, Frankfort, Sasolberg, Vereeniging.

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0009(3100O63100O600131409)The conveyence of persons

and their personal effect on pre-arranged trips from Mount Ayliff to points within the Republic of South Africa and return.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOECANLB12727

6

2)  VTM LOGISTICS AND

TRANSPORT(PTY) LTD 2016/379588/07

3) P O BOX 97, MATATIELE, MATATIELE, 4730 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 66 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Charter service7.1.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0008(3100O33100O300130938)The conveyence of persons and

their personal effects on pre-arranged trips from Matatiele to any point situated within the Republic of South Africa and

return

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12727

7

2)  VTM LOGISTICS AND

TRANSPORT(PTY) LTD 2016/379588/07

3) P O BOX 97, MATATIELE, MATATIELE, 4730 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 71 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Charter service7.1.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0008(3100O33100O300130938)The conveyence of persons and

their personal effects on pre-arranged trips from Matatiele to any point situated within the Republic of South Africa and

return

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12727

9

2) Hebert Soyiso Qwayende 60030366360803) P.O BOX 245, MOUNT AYLIFF, MOUNT AYLIFF, 4735

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 32 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcandbus217(3100O621009Z10149474)Persons on a particular bus

route and their personal effects from Mount Ayliff join N2 turn left and join T98 Ndzongiseni Mdeni, Ntsizwa, Mwaca,

Ndumndum, Nkungwini Gogela turn right to Kokstad and return on the same route in reverse

7.1.1.1.
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1) AOECANLB12729
4

2) YANDISA NTOBELA 9210106418086 3) IMIZIZI A/A, P.O. BIZANA, BIZANA, 4800 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.5.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.6.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.7.

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

45



	4108	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4
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Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12729
6

2) P M Sonjica 6110315687088 3) P O BOX 493, PORT EDWARD, PORT EDWARD,
4295 Mzamba Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd396(3000W822027Q10048256)From Bizana turn left into R61 to Port Shepstone proceed along N2 Freeway via
Isipingo, Reunion, Swinton Taxi rank (drop passengers) / proceed past Rossburgh into Market Road Rank 59 (drop
passengers) / turn into R102 proceed to Verulam, Tongaat and Stanger to Durban Drop and pick up passengers) and
return.

7.1.1.1.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd395(3000W821004R10048255)From Bizana
taxi rank turn into R61 and proceed to Port Edward (drop passengers), Munster (drop passengers) South Broom (drop
passengers), Ramsgate (drop passengers), turn left from R61 turn right into R620 proceed turn left into Marine Drive
proceed (drop passengers opposite Emonyeni Centre) proceed along Marine Drive (drop passengers at Manaba,
Uvongo, Shelly Beach, turn left into South Coast Mall (drop passengers) turn back to Marine Deive proceed to Oslo
Beach (drop passengers) proceed to Port Shepstone Hospital (drop passengers) and proceed into Port shepstone Ryder
Street Rank (drop and pick up passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana)
From Port Shepstone Ryder Street Rank proceed to Port Shepstone Hospital (pick up passenger to Bizana), Oslo Beach
(pick passengers to Bizana) turn right into South Coast Mall (pick passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana, Flagstaff,
Lusikisiki, Port St Johns and Umtata), go back turn right into Marine Drive, proceed to Shelly Beach (pick passengers to
Eastern Cape) proceed to St Michaels, Uvongo, Manaba, opposite Emoyeni Centre (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape
: Bizana, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns and Umtata), proceed along Marine Drive, turn right into R620
proceed turn left into R61 proceed to Ramsgate, South Broom (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape) proceed to Port
Edward turn right into Port Edward bus and taxi rank (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana and beyond) turn
back to R61 proceed to Bizana

7.1.1.2.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd393(3000W83100LL10048252)From Bizana Taxi
Rank join R61 to Nomlacu turn right to Harding, Rietvlei and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.3.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umtata (Via Point 1), Umtata (Via Point 2), Idutywa (Via Point 3), Butterworth
(Destination) - ecbrcortd390(3000W831002F10048253)From Bizana Taxi rank proceed along R61 join R56 to Phakade
turn left into N2 to Mt Ayliff, Mt Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth (drop and pick up passengers and
return)

7.1.1.4.
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Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Via Point 1), Carletonville (Via Point 2),
Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd394(3000W86100IN10048254)From Bizana Taxi Rank turn right into R61 proceed to
Magusheni turn into R56 proceed to Phakade turn right into N2 proceed via Kokstad (drop and pick passengers) proceed
to Umzimkhulu R56 (pick up JHB passengers), proceed via Ixopo, Richmond and Pietermaritzburg turn into N3 proceed
to Harrismith turn into N5 proceed to Bethlehem, Senekal, Winburg turn right into N1 proceed via Welkom (drop and pick
up passengers) return along same route to Bizana / proceed into N1 to Johannesburg (drop and pick passengers)
proceed into N14 to Carletonville proceed to Rustenburg (drop and pick up passengers) and return to Bizana along same
routes.

7.1.1.5.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd391(3000W83100HF10048251)From Bizana
Taxi rank join R61 to Flagstaff, Lusikisiki / Qaukeni Great Place, Port St Johns and return.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd387(3000W82206FG10048249)Bizana Taxi rank turn into R61 to Ntlakhwe, Redoubt, Lukholo, Bulala, Wild
Coast Mzamba proceed to Port Edward Bus and Taxi rank (drop and pick up passengers along R61 to Bizana).

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd388(3000W82206FG10048250)Bizana Taxi rank turn into R61 to Plangeni turn left towards Entangeni turn right
to Scambeni, proceed to Greenville Hospital (drop and pick up passengers along the way and return). From Greenville
Hospital proceed to Cwaka, Hlolweni, Jolomba, Zikhuba, Sea View Store to Port Edward and return.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd392(3000W821009Z10048248)Bizana Taxi rank join
R61 turn right into R56 to Phakade turn right joion N2 to Kokstad (drop and pick up passengers along the route at set
stops) and return.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Xholobeni (Bizana) (Destination) - ecbrcortd389(3000W8320AL000048247)Bizana
Taxi rank into R61 to Ludeke Halt turn right to Nkantswini, High View, Clarkville, Nkantolo Taxi Rank and return / From
Ludeke Halt turn left past Ezizityaneni School, Ndlovu Store, Khanyayo, Kwadengane, Holy Cross Hospital /
Mbhongweni, Mpisi, Mthayise, Makhwentini, Mngungu, Gumzana, Baleni, Xholobeni and return (pick up and drop
passengers along the route.)

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12729
7

2) SIPHIWO DAVID NGCAMBELO
5701065927087

3) P O BOX  2550, BIZANA, BIZANA, 4800 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4.

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.7.

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R617.1.1.8.
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join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main7.1.1.3
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taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12729
8

2) AGREEMENT QABATANE RAMASHOAI
7512055991084

3) P.O .BOX 226, MOUNT FLETCHER, MOUNT
FLETCHER, 4770 Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
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Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12729
9

2) TM Mazinyo 7304135921087 3) P.O Box 28, Bizana, Bizana, 4800 Bizana Taxi Owners
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.1.
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Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.3.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.6.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.7.

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank7.1.1.2
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to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4
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Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12730
3

2) LUNGELO LINCOLN MAFUNDA
6404275580080

3) P.O. Box 404, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 Matatiele
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB51821 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,

7.1.1.4.
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Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI7.1.1.1
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RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.2.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.

7.2.1.8.
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FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.2.1.1

1) AOECANLB12730
6

2) LUNGELO LINCOLN MAFUNDA
6404275580080

3) P.O. Box 404, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 Matatiele
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB69721 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards

7.1.1.1.
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Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.1
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7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.4.

1) AOECANLB12730
7

2) Bongaphi Jakuja 6809281534089 3) P.O. Box 160, Bizana, Bizan, 4800 Bizana Taxi Owners
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank7.1.1.6.
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along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2
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Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.4

62



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 4125

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

1) AOECANLB12730
8

2) M ZONDI 9109235651080 3) P.O.BOX 1265, MATATIELE, MATATIELE, 4730 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 32 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Ntabankulu Rural (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcandbus345(1100FS1100O600238604)Persons on a
particular bus route and their personal effects from  Lower cabazana(Mount Ayliff), Nonqubela, Upper Cabazana, 
Phakade, Xaba, Khehleni, Phuka, Dlava, Mvalweni, Msukeni, Jojo, Mqwani, Beshwana to Mount Ayliff on the same route
and return

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12731
0

2) LM MELTAFA 5101315131087 3) P.O BOX 1381, MATATIELE, MATATIELE, 4730
MATATIELE DRAKENSBERG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00001(3100D630012Z00187218)FROM
BETHESDA VIA LIKHETLANE, LUPINDO, MPHARANE, MASOPHA, PABALLONG, QHOBOSHEANENG,
THABA-CHICHA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187227)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187228)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00003(30012Z30012Z00192438)QUEENS
MERCY VIA MZONGWANA, MAKHOBA, MAFUBE, MAKOMORENG, NKAU, PONTSENG, SIBI, TSITA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00004(30012Z30012Z00192439)From
Mvenyane Mission,via T15, Epiphang, Lukholweni, Nyaniso, Bhubesi, Mango, Nyanzela, Pholile, Zitapile, Pontsheng,
Qhobosheaneng, Smonkong, Paballong, Dihaseng, Mechachaneng, Kweqana, Mateleng, Thabachicha, Ditichereng,
Mariazell, Masupha, Mohapi, Mpharaoe, Kgubetswana, Queen's Marcy, Nkau, Pontsheng, Mapfontein, Tsita,
Makomoreng, Mabua, St Paul, Delamore Farm, Sam Kerk Farm, Moyaneng, Sketlane, Mehloloaneng, Khoapha, Maluti,
Qacha's Nek, Hardenberg, Mahangu, Mphoshongweni, Ramateliso, Afsondering, Manderston, Taylorville (Chibini),
Pamlaville, Sifolweni, Ngcwengani, Manzi, Mgeni, Goxe, Matias, Mavundleni, Mnceba, Shenxa, Tsoelike, Newresh,
Mazaleni, Sphola, black Diamond, Menin, Bethel, Sihlabeng, Khashule, Leon's Farms to Matatiele and return back either
way.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN00005(30012Z1001S010192440)From Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56, join R394 towards Franklin, join R617 via
Underberg, Bulwer, Boston, Mphophomeni, join N3 via Howick, Mooi Rivier, Estcourt, Harrismith, Warden, Heidelberg,
Voolslorus, Natalspruit OR join N11 via Ladysmith, Newcastle, Volksrust join R50 via Perdekop, Sternderton, join R546
via Charles, Cilliers, Embalenhle, Evander, Secunda, join R547 via Kinross, Kriel, Van Dyksdrift, Ogies, Witbank OR join
R580 via Leandra, devon, Springs, OR join 103 via Vrede OR join N5 via Kestelll, Bethlehem, Paul Roux, Senekal, join
R70 via Ventersburg, Hennerman, Virginia, join R73 via Welkom, jon R30 via Bothaville, Orkney, klerksdorp,
Ventersdorp, Rustenburg OR join R54 via Vereeniging, join R28, join R501 via Carletonville, OR via Westonoria,
Randfontein, Krugersdorp, join R24 via Magaliesburg OR join M2 West OR via Mt Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58
via Barkly East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1, R30 via Brandfort,
Theunisson OR join R26 via Zastron, Wepener, Hobbhouse, Ladybrand, Clocolan, join R708 via Marquad, Winburg to
Johannesburg and back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00006(30012Z20018410192441)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdarville, Kokstad, Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzbrg OR join Umlaas
Road, join N3 via Cato Ridge, Harmmersdale, Pinetown OR join N2 via Harding, Portshepstone, Umkomaas,
Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Montclair, Clairwood, Rossburgh to Durban and return back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN00007(30012Z4000QB10192442)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
join R72 via Port Alfred, Alexandria OR join R63 via Komga, Kei Road, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 via Peddie
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Knysna, George, Mossel Bay, Riversdale, Hidelburg, Swellendam, Caledon,
Somerset East, Bellville, Nyanga OR join R396 via Cala Lady Frere, Queenstown, join R61 via Tarkastad, Cradock, join

7.1.1.8.
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N9 via Graaff-Reinet, Abadeen OR via Beaufort West, join N1 via Leeugamka, Prince Albert, Laingsburg, Touws River,
Woocester, join R43 via Villiersdorp, Grabouw, join N2 OR via Indwe, Dordrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join
N9, join N10 via Hanover, join N1 via Richmond, Three Sisters, join R300 to Cape Town and return back to Matatiele
either way

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00008(30012Z1000Z310207840)From
Matatiele taxi rank join R56 to Mt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 to Barkley East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North,then
join N6 to Rouxville, Smithfield, reddersburg, Bloemfontein, drop and pickup at railway station then join N1 and join r30 tp
Brandfort, Theunissen, Meriespruit in Virginia to Mothusi taxi rank drop and pickup then join R30 via Bothaville, Orkney,
Klerksdorp,Ventersdorp, Rustenburg, or join R54 voa Vereniging join R28 then join R501 via Caltonville or via
Westonaria, Randforntein, Krugersdorp join R24 via, Magaliesburg,or join M2 west or viaMt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot,
join R58 via Barkley east, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1,then R30
via Brandfort, Theunissen or join R26 via Zastron ,Wepenaar, Hobhouse, Ladybrand,Clocolan join R708 via Marquad,
Winburg, to Johannesburg drop and pickkup and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOECANLB12731
1

2) BS Khiba 5806125800081 3) P.O Box 26, Mount Fletcher, Mount Fletcher, 4770
Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 40 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Villiersdorp (Destination) - ecbrcandbus086(3100EH4100AY10133723)Persons on a particular
bus route and their personal effects from Mt Fletcher bus rank, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Dordrecht, Middleburg, Beufort West
, Laingsburg, Worcester, Cape Town, Somerset West, Grabouw to Villiersdorp and return.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcandbus115(3100EH6100IN10135501)Persons on a particular
bus route and their personal effects from Mount Fletcher bus rank join R56, to Matatiele, Cedaville, Kokstad, turn left to
Swartburg,, then turn right to underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, turn left to
Vereeniging, Coltonville, Westonoria, Baragwana, Soweto, Johannesburg Park station, Marilsburg to Rustenburg. 

7.1.1.2.

Ulundi (Ntabankulu Rural) (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcandbus026(320AZC3100D510130818)FROM ULUNDI,
LINAMENG, THABAKHUBELU,SATHUBE, MAKHWASENG, TIPING, LEKHALONG, MATUBATUBA, THOKWANA,
DOCTORS HILL TURN RIGHT TO MT FLETCHER BUS RANK, JOIN R56 SEPITA,XAXAZANA, K. POORT,
MATOLONG JUNCTION, SIGOGA, MAGADLA, DENGWANE, TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.3.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Mount Fletcher (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0010(3100EH3100EH00131413)The conveyence of
persons and their personal effect on pre-arranged trips from Mount Fletcher to point within the Republic of South Africa
and return.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOECANLB12731
2

2) ERASMUS MABOEA KHIBA
7809075496080

3) P.O. Box 843, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 69 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Ulundi (Ntabankulu Rural) (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcandbus026(320AZC3100D510130818)FROM ULUNDI,
LINAMENG, THABAKHUBELU,SATHUBE, MAKHWASENG, TIPING, LEKHALONG, MATUBATUBA, THOKWANA,
DOCTORS HILL TURN RIGHT TO MT FLETCHER BUS RANK, JOIN R56 SEPITA,XAXAZANA, K. POORT,
MATOLONG JUNCTION, SIGOGA, MAGADLA, DENGWANE, TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcandbus112(320B1J3100D500135495)Persons
on a particular bus route and their personal effects from Vuvu (Matatiele), Sindawo, Phuthing, Phinintshu, Ntabelanga,
Sethabathaba, Mahaneng, Fletchervill, Matsoana, Lepita, Doctor’s Hill, Mount Fletcher, Doctor’s Hill, Lepita,
Zingonyameni, Xaxazana, Ramajole, Zwelicha, Fako, Crenek, Police, Caba, Dengwane, to Matatiele taxi rank.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Philippi (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcandbus032(3100D53100P210130969)Bus
passengers and their personal effects, From Mount Fletcher Bus rank, via R56 Maclear, Indwe, Dodreght, R56 to Graaf
Reinet, Beafort West Lainsburg, Tous river, Worcester, Kraaifontein to Cape Town (Phillip, Joe Gqabi) and return on the
same route as per attached time table.

7.1.1.3.
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Mount Fletcher (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcandbus115(3100EH6100IN10135501)Persons on a particular
bus route and their personal effects from Mount Fletcher bus rank join R56, to Matatiele, Cedaville, Kokstad, turn left to
Swartburg,, then turn right to underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, turn left to
Vereeniging, Coltonville, Westonoria, Baragwana, Soweto, Johannesburg Park station, Marilsburg to Rustenburg. 

7.1.1.4.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Mount Fletcher (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0010(3100EH3100EH00131413)The conveyence of
persons and their personal effect on pre-arranged trips from Mount Fletcher to point within the Republic of South Africa
and return.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOECANLB12731
3

2) ERASMUS MABOEA KHIBA
7809075496080

3) P.O. Box 843, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 69 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcandbus112(320B1J3100D500135495)Persons
on a particular bus route and their personal effects from Vuvu (Matatiele), Sindawo, Phuthing, Phinintshu, Ntabelanga,
Sethabathaba, Mahaneng, Fletchervill, Matsoana, Lepita, Doctor’s Hill, Mount Fletcher, Doctor’s Hill, Lepita,
Zingonyameni, Xaxazana, Ramajole, Zwelicha, Fako, Crenek, Police, Caba, Dengwane, to Matatiele taxi rank.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Philippi (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcandbus032(3100D53100P210130969)Bus
passengers and their personal effects, From Mount Fletcher Bus rank, via R56 Maclear, Indwe, Dodreght, R56 to Graaf
Reinet, Beafort West Lainsburg, Tous river, Worcester, Kraaifontein to Cape Town (Phillip, Joe Gqabi) and return on the
same route as per attached time table.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcandbus115(3100EH6100IN10135501)Persons on a particular
bus route and their personal effects from Mount Fletcher bus rank join R56, to Matatiele, Cedaville, Kokstad, turn left to
Swartburg,, then turn right to underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, turn left to
Vereeniging, Coltonville, Westonoria, Baragwana, Soweto, Johannesburg Park station, Marilsburg to Rustenburg. 

7.1.1.3.

Ulundi (Ntabankulu Rural) (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcandbus026(320AZC3100D510130818)FROM ULUNDI,
LINAMENG, THABAKHUBELU,SATHUBE, MAKHWASENG, TIPING, LEKHALONG, MATUBATUBA, THOKWANA,
DOCTORS HILL TURN RIGHT TO MT FLETCHER BUS RANK, JOIN R56 SEPITA,XAXAZANA, K. POORT,
MATOLONG JUNCTION, SIGOGA, MAGADLA, DENGWANE, TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Mount Fletcher (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0010(3100EH3100EH00131413)The conveyence of
persons and their personal effect on pre-arranged trips from Mount Fletcher to point within the Republic of South Africa
and return.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOECANLB12731
4

2) ERASMUS MABOEA KHIBA
7809075496080

3) P.O. Box 843, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 69 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Ulundi (Ntabankulu Rural) (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcandbus026(320AZC3100D510130818)FROM ULUNDI,
LINAMENG, THABAKHUBELU,SATHUBE, MAKHWASENG, TIPING, LEKHALONG, MATUBATUBA, THOKWANA,
DOCTORS HILL TURN RIGHT TO MT FLETCHER BUS RANK, JOIN R56 SEPITA,XAXAZANA, K. POORT,
MATOLONG JUNCTION, SIGOGA, MAGADLA, DENGWANE, TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Philippi (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcandbus032(3100D53100P210130969)Bus
passengers and their personal effects, From Mount Fletcher Bus rank, via R56 Maclear, Indwe, Dodreght, R56 to Graaf
Reinet, Beafort West Lainsburg, Tous river, Worcester, Kraaifontein to Cape Town (Phillip, Joe Gqabi) and return on the
same route as per attached time table.

7.1.1.2.
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Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcandbus112(320B1J3100D500135495)Persons
on a particular bus route and their personal effects from Vuvu (Matatiele), Sindawo, Phuthing, Phinintshu, Ntabelanga,
Sethabathaba, Mahaneng, Fletchervill, Matsoana, Lepita, Doctor’s Hill, Mount Fletcher, Doctor’s Hill, Lepita,
Zingonyameni, Xaxazana, Ramajole, Zwelicha, Fako, Crenek, Police, Caba, Dengwane, to Matatiele taxi rank.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcandbus115(3100EH6100IN10135501)Persons on a particular
bus route and their personal effects from Mount Fletcher bus rank join R56, to Matatiele, Cedaville, Kokstad, turn left to
Swartburg,, then turn right to underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, turn left to
Vereeniging, Coltonville, Westonoria, Baragwana, Soweto, Johannesburg Park station, Marilsburg to Rustenburg. 

7.1.1.4.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Mount Fletcher (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0010(3100EH3100EH00131413)The conveyence of
persons and their personal effect on pre-arranged trips from Mount Fletcher to point within the Republic of South Africa
and return.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOECANLB12732
6

2) S Zweni 7910245612083 3) P.O. Box 1628, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 Matatiele
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB69718 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port

7.1.1.4.
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Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.2.1.4.
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1) AOECANLB12733
0

2) TEBOHO LEONARD MAHLELEBE
5610106038087

3) P.O.BOX 118, MALUTI, MALUTI, 4740 Matatiele
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB51705 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.1
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Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND

7.2.1.1
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RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

1) AOECANLB12735
4

2)  TSHEPO EA RONA 2012/161091/07 3) MEHLOLOANENG  LOCATION, LIKHETLANE A/A,
MATATIELE, 4730 Matatiele Uncedo Service Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,

7.1.1.9.
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Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT

7.1.1.1
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WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12737
3

2) ERASMUS MABOEA KHIBA
7809075496080

3) P.O. Box 843, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 69 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcandbus112(320B1J3100D500135495)Persons
on a particular bus route and their personal effects from Vuvu (Matatiele), Sindawo, Phuthing, Phinintshu, Ntabelanga,
Sethabathaba, Mahaneng, Fletchervill, Matsoana, Lepita, Doctor’s Hill, Mount Fletcher, Doctor’s Hill, Lepita,
Zingonyameni, Xaxazana, Ramajole, Zwelicha, Fako, Crenek, Police, Caba, Dengwane, to Matatiele taxi rank.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Philippi (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcandbus032(3100D53100P210130969)Bus
passengers and their personal effects, From Mount Fletcher Bus rank, via R56 Maclear, Indwe, Dodreght, R56 to Graaf
Reinet, Beafort West Lainsburg, Tous river, Worcester, Kraaifontein to Cape Town (Phillip, Joe Gqabi) and return on the
same route as per attached time table.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcandbus115(3100EH6100IN10135501)Persons on a particular
bus route and their personal effects from Mount Fletcher bus rank join R56, to Matatiele, Cedaville, Kokstad, turn left to
Swartburg,, then turn right to underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, turn left to
Vereeniging, Coltonville, Westonoria, Baragwana, Soweto, Johannesburg Park station, Marilsburg to Rustenburg. 

7.1.1.3.

Ulundi (Ntabankulu Rural) (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcandbus026(320AZC3100D510130818)FROM ULUNDI,
LINAMENG, THABAKHUBELU,SATHUBE, MAKHWASENG, TIPING, LEKHALONG, MATUBATUBA, THOKWANA,
DOCTORS HILL TURN RIGHT TO MT FLETCHER BUS RANK, JOIN R56 SEPITA,XAXAZANA, K. POORT,
MATOLONG JUNCTION, SIGOGA, MAGADLA, DENGWANE, TO MATATIELE AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE

7.1.1.4.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Mount Fletcher (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0010(3100EH3100EH00131413)The conveyence of
persons and their personal effect on pre-arranged trips from Mount Fletcher to point within the Republic of South Africa
and return.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOECANLB12737
6

2)  QWABIZANDLA ENTERPRISE
K2015001749

3) P O BOX 151, TABANKULU, TABANKULU, 5130 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Ntabankulu (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcandbus304(3100PD3100O300214916)Persons on a particular bus
route and their personal effects from Tabankulu bus rank, Rhobololo, Ndakeni river, Damane, Mkula, Maqoyini,
Ndwandwa,Nkaleni, Taleni, Gwangxu, Xhibeni, Nkumba, Rhwantsana, Makhelekethe, Siphetu, Sidakeni, Cwaka, Nodali,
Ncumbe Sigingqini, Zinyosini, Makazi, Chibini, Masotwana, Bheja, Kholisa, Mangqamzeni, Mphitshini, Mahamani, Shinta
and proceed to Mt Frere bus rank on the same route and return

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12755
3

2) Mdiliya Tantsi 6910145754085 3) Jabulani Store, Box 340, Tabankulu, 5130 Tabankulu
Taxi Owners Association
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1) 2) Mdiliya Tantsi 6910145754085 3)

4) LECORTL54913 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Tabankulu (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd141(3100KI21004R10046868)From Ntabankulu taxi rank turn
right to join T19 to Puti junction via Pakade Magusheni, Bizana, Port Edward along south coast to Durban Taxi rank, drop
off paddengers and pick up passengers, return with passengers same route.

7.1.1.1.

Tabankulu (Origin), Pietersburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd139(3100KI5100H410046866)From Ntabankulu taxi rank turn
right to join T19 to N2 to Kokstad, via Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg and join N3 to Howick, Escourt,
Harrismith, Warden via Vrede, Standton, Kinross, Secunda, Kriel, Witbank, Verena and turn right to Groblesdal,
Marblehall, Rotand, Zebediel, Lebowa kgomo ultra city, Pietersburg to Moria city and return.

7.1.1.2.

Tabankulu (Origin), Pietersburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd140(3100KI5100H410046867)From Ntabankulu to Kokstad via
Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond to Pietersburg and join N3 to Howick, Mooi river, Excourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg via Johannesburg, join N1 to Potgietersrus to Pietersburg, Moria city and return.

7.1.1.3.

Tabankulu (Origin), East London (Destination) - ecbrcortd137(3100KI31004U10046861)From Ntabankulu taxi rank, turn
right to join T19 to Puti junction join N2 on left to Mthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth to East London.

7.1.1.4.

Tabankulu (Origin), Klerksdorp (Destination) - ecbrcortd138(3100KI61009S10046865)From  Ntabankulu taxi rank turn
right to join T19 to Puti junction, join N2 to Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond vie Pietermaritzburg, join N3 via Harrismith to
Bethlehem, Paul Roux, Senekal to Virginia to Welkom, Odendalsrus, Bothaville to Klerksdorp.

7.1.1.5.

Tabankulu (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcortd135(3100KI3100NP10046859)Nrom Ntabankulu taxi rank turn
right to join T19 to N2 to Mthatha, Gcuwa, Ngcobo, Queenstown, King William's Town to Port Elizabeth and return with
passengers on same route.

7.1.1.6.

Tabankulu (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd136(3100KI4209SS10046860)From
Ntabankulu taxi rank turn right to join T19 to Puti junction, join N2 to Mthatha, Queenstown, Graaff-Reinet, Laingsberg,
Peddie,Port Elizabeth, Mosselbay, Cape Town and return.

7.1.1.7.

Tabankulu (Origin), Middelburg - MP (Destination) - ecbrcortd133(3100KI8100DN10046857)From Ntabankulu to Kokstad,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Secunda to Witbank and Middleburg, return same route.

7.1.1.8.

Tabankulu (Origin), Kimberley (Destination) - ecbrcortd134(3100KI91009M10046858)From Ntabankulu taxi rank turn to
join T19 to Puti junction, turn to join N2 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Barkly East, Bloemfontein, Kimberley and return with
passengers on same route.

7.1.1.9.

Tabankulu (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcortd131(3100KI30014I10046855)From Ntabankulu taxi rank
to Sipetu via Shinta, turn left to join N2 to Mthatha rank and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd132(3100KI12059J10046856)From Ntabankulu taxi rank, turn right to join T19 to Puti junction and right to join
N2 to Umzimkhulu, Richmond vie Pietermaritzburg and join Howick Mooi Rivier via Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Germiston, Alberton to Johannesburg, Rodepoort, Randfontein, Krugersdorp, Bekkersdal, Carletonville,
Vereeninging, Benoni, Boksburg, Springs and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd178(3100KI21004R10047096)From Tabankulu taxi rank turn
left to join T19 to Puti junction turn right to join N2 to Mt. Ayliff, via Kokstad, Harding, Izingolweni, Port Shepstone,
Scotsburgh, Isiphingo through St Andrew's street to Durban, of-load and pick up and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Mbangweni AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd106(3100KI32035A00046830)From
Ntabankulu main rank to Mbangweni location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd113(3100KI3100KI00046837)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Mnceba location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Flagstaff (Destination) - ecbrcortd114(3100KI31005O10046838)From Ntabankulu main rank via
Bomvini, Ludeke, Sikhululweni turn left at Plangeni to Flagstaff and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd111(3100KI3100KI00046835)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Mvenyane location via Nozolisa and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd112(3100KI3100KI00046836)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Mzalwaneni location and return.

7.1.1.1
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Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd109(3100KI3100KI00046833)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Dambeni location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd110(3100KI3100KI00046834)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Ngqwashu location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd107(3100KI3100KI00046831)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Hlankomo location and return.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd108(3100KI3100KI00046832)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Mowa location and return.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Lusikisiki (Destination) - ecbrcortd129(3100KI3100C910046853)From Ntabankulu taxi rank join T19
to Puti junction, turn right to join N2 via Pakade, turn right at Magushani pass through Flagstaff to Lusikisiki taxi rank and
return with passengers on the same route.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcortd130(3100KI30014I10046854)From Ntabankulu taxi rank,
turn right to join T19 to Puti junction, turn left to join N2 to Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo junction to Mthatha taxi rank and
return with passengers on same route.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Kokstad Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcortd127(3100KI20018910046851)From Ntabankulu taxi rank
join T19 to Puti junction and join N2 to Kokstad taxi rank and return with passengers on same route.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) - ecbrcortd128(3100KI3000W810046852)From Ntabankulu
taxi rank join T19 to Puti junction turn right to join N2 via Pakade, turn left at Magusheni to Bizana taxi rank and return
with passengers on same route.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd125(3100KI2100EG10046849)From Ntabankulu taxi rank join
T19 to Puti junction turn right to join N2 to Mount Ayliff taxi rank and return same route with passengers.  Pick up and
drop off.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcortd126(3100KI3100O300046850)From Ntabankulu taxi rank on
T19 to Puti junction, turn left join N2 to Mount Frere taxi rank, return same route with passengers. Pick up and drop off.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcortd123(3100KI3100O300046847)From Ntabankulu main rank via
Nozolisa, Mvenyane, Mnceba junction, Caba, Tsita, Bagqozini, Cacadu, Lufafa, Mjila junction and join N2 to Mount Frere
and return.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcortd124(3100KI3100O300046848)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Sipetu, Shinta, join N2 turn right to Mount Frere taxi ran and return same route with passengers.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd121(3100KI3100KI00046845)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Ndakeni location and return.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Matshona AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd122(3100KI32034X00046846)From
Ntabankulu main rank to Matshona location and return.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Nowalala AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd119(3100KI32034G00046843)From
Ntabankulu main rank to Nowalala location and return.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Ludeke AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd120(3100KI3203J800046844)From
Ntabankulu main rank to Ludeke location and return.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd117(3100KI3100KI00046841)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Lubala location and return.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd118(3100KI3100KI00046842)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Mthonjeni location and return.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Sipetu AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd115(3100KI32023M00046839)From
Ntabankulu main rank to Sipetu and return.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Caba AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd116(3100KI32034B00046840)From Ntabankulu
main rank to Caba location and return.

7.1.1.3

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)
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Tabankulu (Origin), Sipetu AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd115(3100KI32023M00046839)From
Ntabankulu main rank to Sipetu and return.

7.2.1.1.

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcortd123(3100KI3100O300046847)From Ntabankulu main rank via
Nozolisa, Mvenyane, Mnceba junction, Caba, Tsita, Bagqozini, Cacadu, Lufafa, Mjila junction and join N2 to Mount Frere
and return.

7.2.1.2.

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcortd126(3100KI3100O300046850)From Ntabankulu taxi rank on
T19 to Puti junction, turn left join N2 to Mount Frere taxi rank, return same route with passengers. Pick up and drop off.

7.2.1.3.

Tabankulu (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) - ecbrcortd128(3100KI3000W810046852)From Ntabankulu
taxi rank join T19 to Puti junction turn right to join N2 via Pakade, turn left at Magusheni to Bizana taxi rank and return
with passengers on same route.

7.2.1.4.

Tabankulu (Origin), Lusikisiki (Destination) - ecbrcortd129(3100KI3100C910046853)From Ntabankulu taxi rank join T19
to Puti junction, turn right to join N2 via Pakade, turn right at Magushani pass through Flagstaff to Lusikisiki taxi rank and
return with passengers on the same route.

7.2.1.5.

Tabankulu (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcortd130(3100KI30014I10046854)From Ntabankulu taxi rank,
turn right to join T19 to Puti junction, turn left to join N2 to Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo junction to Mthatha taxi rank and
return with passengers on same route.

7.2.1.6.

Tabankulu (Origin), East London (Destination) - ecbrcortd137(3100KI31004U10046861)From Ntabankulu taxi rank, turn
right to join T19 to Puti junction join N2 on left to Mthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth to East London.

7.2.1.7.

Tabankulu (Origin), Pietersburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd140(3100KI5100H410046867)From Ntabankulu to Kokstad via
Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond to Pietersburg and join N3 to Howick, Mooi river, Excourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg via Johannesburg, join N1 to Potgietersrus to Pietersburg, Moria city and return.

7.2.1.8.

Tabankulu (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd141(3100KI21004R10046868)From Ntabankulu taxi rank turn
right to join T19 to Puti junction via Pakade Magusheni, Bizana, Port Edward along south coast to Durban Taxi rank, drop
off paddengers and pick up passengers, return with passengers same route.

7.2.1.9.

1) AOECANLB12755
5

2) Mongezi Sonqishe 7011156137085 3) P.O BOX 68188, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FRERE,
5090

4) LECANLB88197 Amendment of Route 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcandbus046(3100O36100IN10131515)From Mount Frere bus rank
join N2, Mount Ayliff, Kokstad, via Ixopo, Richmond, and Pietermaritzburg, join N3 via Howick, Escourt, Harrismith,
Secunda, Carltonville, Johannesburg to Rustenburg and return on the same route as per attached timetable.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Frere (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcandbus047(3100O33100NP10131516)From Mount Frere Bus
rank join N2 Qumbu, turn right to Tsolo back to N2 Mthatha, via Idutywa, via Butterworth turn right to Komga, via King
William’s Town, via Peddie, via Grahamstown to Port Elizabeth and return on the same route as per attached timetable.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Frere (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcandbus021(3100O37100MF10129895)From Mount Frere bus rank
join N2 via Qumbu; turn right to Tsolo R56 via Maclear via Uggie, via Elliot turn right to R58 via Barkley East via Lady
Grey via Aliwal North join N6 to Bloemfontein via Bradford N5 join R30 via Theunissen via Virginia to Welkom.(long
distance)

7.1.1.3.

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Scheduled service7.2.1.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcandbus047(3100O33100NP10131516)From Mount Frere Bus
rank join N2 Qumbu, turn right to Tsolo back to N2 Mthatha, via Idutywa, via Butterworth turn right to Komga, via King
William’s Town, via Peddie, via Grahamstown to Port Elizabeth and return on the same route as per attached timetable.

7.2.1.1.

Mount Frere (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcandbus021(3100O37100MF10129895)From Mount Frere bus rank
join N2 via Qumbu; turn right to Tsolo R56 via Maclear via Uggie, via Elliot turn right to R58 via Barkley East via Lady
Grey via Aliwal North join N6 to Bloemfontein via Bradford N5 join R30 via Theunissen via Virginia to Welkom.(long
distance)

7.2.1.2.
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1) AOECANLB12763
1

2) KHANGELANI SANDILE XOLO
7912025751081

3) P.O. BOX 17, MOUNT AYLIFF, MOUNT AYLIFF, 4735
Mount Ayliff Taxi Owner’s Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand0504(30024G20018410198565)From Mount Ayliff Taxi
Rank turn right and join N2 towards Kokstad, Harding, Zingolweni, Port Shepstone or turn left towards Phakade,
Magusheni or turn left and join R61 via Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Scottleburg,
join N2 via Mzinto, Manzimtoti, Isipingo, Zimbuzini, or via Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Pinetown to
Durban Taxi Rank and return either way.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Ayliff Rural (Ntabankulu Rural) (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcand0505(320B1H30024G00198568)From
Singeni, Bless, Ntsimbini, Mbhedula, Nonkubazo, Madolwana, Myasa, Nkwalini, Fikeni, Nompilo, Manxiweni, Kwazulu,
Manzamnyama, Kiliyeni, Mshibeni, Tshaliwana, Mndela, Malala, Zion, Mhlangwana, Thethe, Posini, Mission to Flagstaff
taxi rank or from Sidakeni, Cabazana, Nkanji, Lubaleko, Sipolweni, Ntlavini, Gogela, Sihlahleni, Ndzongiseni, Mpompeni
to Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcand0502(30024G6100IN10198554)From Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank
join N2 via Kokstad, Frinklin, Swartburg, Underburg, Howick, turn left and join N3 or via Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and drop off and pick up at the taxi rank, via Mooi River, Escourt, Ladysmith, Harrismith, Warden, turn
left towards Vrede, Volksrust, Standerton, Secunda taxi rank and drop off and pick up, via Bethal, Vriedi, Ogies, Witbank,
or join N3 via Villiers, Boksburg, Germiston, Volsvorus taxi rank and drop off and pick up, via Selby taxi rank, Soweto and
drop off and pick up, via Johannesburg taxi rank, drop off and pick up, Magaliesburg or towards Mount Free, Qumbu,
Tsolo, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Barkly East, Lady Grey,via Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepenaar, Ladybrand, or via Jamestown,
Alliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, Kroonstad, Heilborn, Koppies, Vredefort, Parys,
Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Verneerging, Foschville, Carltonville, Evaton, Randfontein to Rustenburg Mines and return
either way

7.1.1.3.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcand0503(30024G4000WB10198558)From
Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank turn left and join N2 via Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, turn right and
join R63 via Komgo Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, or join R72 towards Port Alfred, Alexandria,
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Jeffreys Bay, Humansdorp, Storms River, Tsitsikama, Plettenbergbay, Knysna, George, or
via Engcobo, Cofimvaba, Queenstown, Tarkastad, Cradock, Graaff-Reinet, Beautford West, Arbedeen, Pearston,
Mosselbay, Riversdale, Swellendam, Somerset West, or via Lainsberg, Worcester, Robertson, Paarl, Stellenbosch,
Bellvile, Khayelitsha, Nyanga, Phillipi to Cape Town Taxi Rank and return either way

7.1.1.4.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Kokstad Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand500(3100O620018910131318)From Mount Ayliff taxi
rank turn left join N2 to Kokstad and return the same route. (NB: drop-off and pick-up until the borders of Eastern Cape
then drop-off only en-route to Kokstad)

7.1.1.5.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Standerton (Destination) - ecbrcand049(3100O68100JS10047084)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank take
N2 to R56 to Pietermaritzburg, Durban, take N3 to Johannesburg, Pretoria, Secunda taxi rank and return on the same
route.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) - ecbrcand046(3100O632001H10047081)From
Mount Ayliff taxi rank turn right take N2 Kokstad, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Umtata, East London, Port Elizabeth and return
on the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Tsolo (Destination) - ecbrcand047(3100O63100L010047082)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank turn left
take N2 to T4 Tsolo.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Mount Fletcher (Destination) - ecbrcand048(3100O63100EH10047083)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank
turn rightr take N2 to R61 Flagstaff, Bizana, Lusikisiki, R56 Umzimkulu, Matatiele, Mount Fletcher taxi rank and return on
the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcand038(3100O63100KI00047073)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join
N2 turn left join T19 to Tabankulu taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12763
3

2) T.W. MNGQONGWA 8002285873087 3) AMANGUTYANI A\A, P.O. BIZANA, BIZANA, 4800
Bizana Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.5.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.6.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.7.

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank7.1.1.2
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along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana7.1.1.4
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main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12763
5

2) NN Jali 6508281021085 3) P.O.Box 266, Bizana, Bizana, 4800 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4.

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.8.

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1
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Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi7.1.1.3
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rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12763
6

2) NN Jali 6508281021085 3) P.O.Box 266, Bizana, Bizana, 4800 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.2.
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Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.5.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.6.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.8.

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2
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Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4
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Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along

R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick

up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61

join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 

Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From

Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,

Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12763

8

2) B.D. BUTHUMA 6303037107085 3) AMADIBA A/A, P.O. BIZANA, BIZANA, 4800 Bizana

Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From

Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,

Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61

join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 

Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along

R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick

up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along

R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join

R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4.

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi

rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via

Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana

main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg

(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank

along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.7.

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61

join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From

Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,

Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main

taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main

Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main

taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via

the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana

main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1
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Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi7.1.1.3
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rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12764
0

2) MG Bekameva 6702255767084 3) ISIKELO A/A, P.O. BIZANA, BIZANA, 4800 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.3.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.4.

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.5.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank7.1.1.6.
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at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2
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Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From7.1.1.4
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Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

1) AOECANLB12764
5

2) MG Bekameva 6702255767084 3) ISIKELO A/A, P.O. BIZANA, BIZANA, 4800 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4.

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.8.

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.1
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Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R567.1.1.3
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to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12765
2

2) SIBONGILE SARILI 6806115789087 3) MAIN STREET, TABANKULU, TABANKULU, 5130
Tabankulu Taxi Owners Association

4) LECORTL65320 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Tabankulu (Origin), Mbangweni AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd106(3100KI32035A00046830)From
Ntabankulu main rank to Mbangweni location and return.

7.1.1.1.

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd107(3100KI3100KI00046831)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Hlankomo location and return.

7.1.1.2.

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd108(3100KI3100KI00046832)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Mowa location and return.

7.1.1.3.

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd109(3100KI3100KI00046833)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Dambeni location and return.

7.1.1.4.

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd110(3100KI3100KI00046834)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Ngqwashu location and return.

7.1.1.5.

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd111(3100KI3100KI00046835)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Mvenyane location via Nozolisa and return.

7.1.1.6.

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd112(3100KI3100KI00046836)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Mzalwaneni location and return.

7.1.1.7.

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd113(3100KI3100KI00046837)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Mnceba location and return.

7.1.1.8.

Tabankulu (Origin), Flagstaff (Destination) - ecbrcortd114(3100KI31005O10046838)From Ntabankulu main rank via
Bomvini, Ludeke, Sikhululweni turn left at Plangeni to Flagstaff and return.

7.1.1.9.
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Tabankulu (Origin), Sipetu AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd115(3100KI32023M00046839)From
Ntabankulu main rank to Sipetu and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Caba AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd116(3100KI32034B00046840)From Ntabankulu
main rank to Caba location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd117(3100KI3100KI00046841)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Lubala location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd118(3100KI3100KI00046842)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Mthonjeni location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Nowalala AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd119(3100KI32034G00046843)From
Ntabankulu main rank to Nowalala location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Ludeke AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd120(3100KI3203J800046844)From
Ntabankulu main rank to Ludeke location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd121(3100KI3100KI00046845)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Ndakeni location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Matshona AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd122(3100KI32034X00046846)From
Ntabankulu main rank to Matshona location and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcortd123(3100KI3100O300046847)From Ntabankulu main rank via
Nozolisa, Mvenyane, Mnceba junction, Caba, Tsita, Bagqozini, Cacadu, Lufafa, Mjila junction and join N2 to Mount Frere
and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcortd124(3100KI3100O300046848)From Ntabankulu main rank to
Sipetu, Shinta, join N2 turn right to Mount Frere taxi ran and return same route with passengers.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd125(3100KI2100EG10046849)From Ntabankulu taxi rank join
T19 to Puti junction turn right to join N2 to Mount Ayliff taxi rank and return same route with passengers.  Pick up and
drop off.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcortd126(3100KI3100O300046850)From Ntabankulu taxi rank on
T19 to Puti junction, turn left join N2 to Mount Frere taxi rank, return same route with passengers. Pick up and drop off.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Kokstad Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcortd127(3100KI20018910046851)From Ntabankulu taxi rank
join T19 to Puti junction and join N2 to Kokstad taxi rank and return with passengers on same route.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) - ecbrcortd128(3100KI3000W810046852)From Ntabankulu
taxi rank join T19 to Puti junction turn right to join N2 via Pakade, turn left at Magusheni to Bizana taxi rank and return
with passengers on same route.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Lusikisiki (Destination) - ecbrcortd129(3100KI3100C910046853)From Ntabankulu taxi rank join T19
to Puti junction, turn right to join N2 via Pakade, turn right at Magushani pass through Flagstaff to Lusikisiki taxi rank and
return with passengers on the same route.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcortd130(3100KI30014I10046854)From Ntabankulu taxi rank,
turn right to join T19 to Puti junction, turn left to join N2 to Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo junction to Mthatha taxi rank and
return with passengers on same route.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcortd131(3100KI30014I10046855)From Ntabankulu taxi rank
to Sipetu via Shinta, turn left to join N2 to Mthatha rank and return.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd132(3100KI12059J10046856)From Ntabankulu taxi rank, turn right to join T19 to Puti junction and right to join
N2 to Umzimkhulu, Richmond vie Pietermaritzburg and join Howick Mooi Rivier via Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Germiston, Alberton to Johannesburg, Rodepoort, Randfontein, Krugersdorp, Bekkersdal, Carletonville,
Vereeninging, Benoni, Boksburg, Springs and return.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Middelburg - MP (Destination) - ecbrcortd133(3100KI8100DN10046857)From Ntabankulu to Kokstad,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Secunda to Witbank and Middleburg, return same route.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Kimberley (Destination) - ecbrcortd134(3100KI91009M10046858)From Ntabankulu taxi rank turn to
join T19 to Puti junction, turn to join N2 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Barkly East, Bloemfontein, Kimberley and return with
passengers on same route.

7.1.1.2
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Tabankulu (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcortd135(3100KI3100NP10046859)Nrom Ntabankulu taxi rank turn
right to join T19 to N2 to Mthatha, Gcuwa, Ngcobo, Queenstown, King William's Town to Port Elizabeth and return with
passengers on same route.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd136(3100KI4209SS10046860)From
Ntabankulu taxi rank turn right to join T19 to Puti junction, join N2 to Mthatha, Queenstown, Graaff-Reinet, Laingsberg,
Peddie,Port Elizabeth, Mosselbay, Cape Town and return.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), East London (Destination) - ecbrcortd137(3100KI31004U10046861)From Ntabankulu taxi rank, turn
right to join T19 to Puti junction join N2 on left to Mthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth to East London.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Klerksdorp (Destination) - ecbrcortd138(3100KI61009S10046865)From  Ntabankulu taxi rank turn
right to join T19 to Puti junction, join N2 to Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond vie Pietermaritzburg, join N3 via Harrismith to
Bethlehem, Paul Roux, Senekal to Virginia to Welkom, Odendalsrus, Bothaville to Klerksdorp.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Pietersburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd139(3100KI5100H410046866)From Ntabankulu taxi rank turn
right to join T19 to N2 to Kokstad, via Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg and join N3 to Howick, Escourt,
Harrismith, Warden via Vrede, Standton, Kinross, Secunda, Kriel, Witbank, Verena and turn right to Groblesdal,
Marblehall, Rotand, Zebediel, Lebowa kgomo ultra city, Pietersburg to Moria city and return.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Pietersburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd140(3100KI5100H410046867)From Ntabankulu to Kokstad via
Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond to Pietersburg and join N3 to Howick, Mooi river, Excourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg via Johannesburg, join N1 to Potgietersrus to Pietersburg, Moria city and return.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd141(3100KI21004R10046868)From Ntabankulu taxi rank turn
right to join T19 to Puti junction via Pakade Magusheni, Bizana, Port Edward along south coast to Durban Taxi rank, drop
off paddengers and pick up passengers, return with passengers same route.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd178(3100KI21004R10047096)From Tabankulu taxi rank turn
left to join T19 to Puti junction turn right to join N2 to Mt. Ayliff, via Kokstad, Harding, Izingolweni, Port Shepstone,
Scotsburgh, Isiphingo through St Andrew's street to Durban, of-load and pick up and return.

7.1.1.3

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Tabankulu (Origin), Lusikisiki (Destination) - ecbrcortd129(3100KI3100C910046853)From Ntabankulu taxi rank join T19
to Puti junction, turn right to join N2 via Pakade, turn right at Magushani pass through Flagstaff to Lusikisiki taxi rank and
return with passengers on the same route.

7.2.1.1.

Tabankulu (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd132(3100KI12059J10046856)From Ntabankulu taxi rank, turn right to join T19 to Puti junction and right to join
N2 to Umzimkhulu, Richmond vie Pietermaritzburg and join Howick Mooi Rivier via Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Germiston, Alberton to Johannesburg, Rodepoort, Randfontein, Krugersdorp, Bekkersdal, Carletonville,
Vereeninging, Benoni, Boksburg, Springs and return.

7.2.1.2.

Tabankulu (Origin), Siwalala Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcortd130(3100KI30014I10046854)From Ntabankulu taxi rank,
turn right to join T19 to Puti junction, turn left to join N2 to Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo junction to Mthatha taxi rank and
return with passengers on same route.

7.2.1.3.

Tabankulu (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) - ecbrcortd128(3100KI3000W810046852)From Ntabankulu
taxi rank join T19 to Puti junction turn right to join N2 via Pakade, turn left at Magusheni to Bizana taxi rank and return
with passengers on same route.

7.2.1.4.

Tabankulu (Origin), Kokstad Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcortd127(3100KI20018910046851)From Ntabankulu taxi rank
join T19 to Puti junction and join N2 to Kokstad taxi rank and return with passengers on same route.

7.2.1.5.

Tabankulu (Origin), Caba AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd116(3100KI32034B00046840)From Ntabankulu
main rank to Caba location and return.

7.2.1.6.

Tabankulu (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd178(3100KI21004R10047096)From Tabankulu taxi rank turn
left to join T19 to Puti junction turn right to join N2 to Mt. Ayliff, via Kokstad, Harding, Izingolweni, Port Shepstone,
Scotsburgh, Isiphingo through St Andrew's street to Durban, of-load and pick up and return.

7.2.1.7.

Tabankulu (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd136(3100KI4209SS10046860)From
Ntabankulu taxi rank turn right to join T19 to Puti junction, join N2 to Mthatha, Queenstown, Graaff-Reinet, Laingsberg,
Peddie,Port Elizabeth, Mosselbay, Cape Town and return.

7.2.1.8.

Tabankulu (Origin), Mbangweni AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd106(3100KI32035A00046830)From7.2.1.9.
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Ntabankulu main rank to Mbangweni location and return.

1) AOECANLB12766
3

2) MG Bekameva 6702255767084 3) ISIKELO A/A, P.O. BIZANA, BIZANA, 4800 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.7.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.9.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi7.1.1.1
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rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

97



	4160	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12770
9

2) TP Khatlisi 6201019036084 3) Box 226, Mount Fletcher, Mount Fletcher, 4770 Mount
Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.5.
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Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12771
1

2) Madodomzi Charles Barker
7602185936081

3) P.O. BOX 226, MOUNT FLETCHER, MOUNT
FLETCHER, 4770 Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From7.1.1.9.
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Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12771
2

2) TM TJEKOLANA 6012105892086 3) TRANSIDO COMPLEX, MOUNT FLETCHER, MOUNT
FLETCHER, 4770 Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.7.
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Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12771
3

2) M Matshoba 7909125764089 3) P .O BOX 118, Mount Ayliff, Mount Ayliff, 4735 Mount
Ayliff Taxi Owner’s Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Kokstad Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand500(3100O620018910131318)From Mount Ayliff taxi
rank turn left join N2 to Kokstad and return the same route. (NB: drop-off and pick-up until the borders of Eastern Cape
then drop-off only en-route to Kokstad)

7.1.1.1.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcand0502(30024G6100IN10198554)From Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank
join N2 via Kokstad, Frinklin, Swartburg, Underburg, Howick, turn left and join N3 or via Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and drop off and pick up at the taxi rank, via Mooi River, Escourt, Ladysmith, Harrismith, Warden, turn
left towards Vrede, Volksrust, Standerton, Secunda taxi rank and drop off and pick up, via Bethal, Vriedi, Ogies, Witbank,
or join N3 via Villiers, Boksburg, Germiston, Volsvorus taxi rank and drop off and pick up, via Selby taxi rank, Soweto and
drop off and pick up, via Johannesburg taxi rank, drop off and pick up, Magaliesburg or towards Mount Free, Qumbu,
Tsolo, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Barkly East, Lady Grey,via Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepenaar, Ladybrand, or via Jamestown,
Alliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, Kroonstad, Heilborn, Koppies, Vredefort, Parys,
Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Verneerging, Foschville, Carltonville, Evaton, Randfontein to Rustenburg Mines and return
either way

7.1.1.2.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcand0503(30024G4000WB10198558)From
Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank turn left and join N2 via Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, turn right and
join R63 via Komgo Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, or join R72 towards Port Alfred, Alexandria,
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Jeffreys Bay, Humansdorp, Storms River, Tsitsikama, Plettenbergbay, Knysna, George, or
via Engcobo, Cofimvaba, Queenstown, Tarkastad, Cradock, Graaff-Reinet, Beautford West, Arbedeen, Pearston,
Mosselbay, Riversdale, Swellendam, Somerset West, or via Lainsberg, Worcester, Robertson, Paarl, Stellenbosch,
Bellvile, Khayelitsha, Nyanga, Phillipi to Cape Town Taxi Rank and return either way

7.1.1.3.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand0504(30024G20018410198565)From Mount Ayliff Taxi
Rank turn right and join N2 towards Kokstad, Harding, Zingolweni, Port Shepstone or turn left towards Phakade,
Magusheni or turn left and join R61 via Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Scottleburg,
join N2 via Mzinto, Manzimtoti, Isipingo, Zimbuzini, or via Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Pinetown to
Durban Taxi Rank and return either way.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcand038(3100O63100KI00047073)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join
N2 turn left join T19 to Tabankulu taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Standerton (Destination) - ecbrcand049(3100O68100JS10047084)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank take
N2 to R56 to Pietermaritzburg, Durban, take N3 to Johannesburg, Pretoria, Secunda taxi rank and return on the same
route.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Tsolo (Destination) - ecbrcand047(3100O63100L010047082)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank turn left
take N2 to T4 Tsolo.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Mount Fletcher (Destination) - ecbrcand048(3100O63100EH10047083)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank
turn rightr take N2 to R61 Flagstaff, Bizana, Lusikisiki, R56 Umzimkulu, Matatiele, Mount Fletcher taxi rank and return on
the same route.

7.1.1.8.
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Mount Ayliff Rural (Ntabankulu Rural) (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcand0505(320B1H30024G00198568)From
Singeni, Bless, Ntsimbini, Mbhedula, Nonkubazo, Madolwana, Myasa, Nkwalini, Fikeni, Nompilo, Manxiweni, Kwazulu,
Manzamnyama, Kiliyeni, Mshibeni, Tshaliwana, Mndela, Malala, Zion, Mhlangwana, Thethe, Posini, Mission to Flagstaff
taxi rank or from Sidakeni, Cabazana, Nkanji, Lubaleko, Sipolweni, Ntlavini, Gogela, Sihlahleni, Ndzongiseni, Mpompeni
to Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) - ecbrcand046(3100O632001H10047081)From
Mount Ayliff taxi rank turn right take N2 Kokstad, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Umtata, East London, Port Elizabeth and return
on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12778
7

2) EM MATLALI 5406190385082 3) P.O BOX 1381, MATATIELE, MATATIELE, 4730
MATATIELE DRAKENSBERG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00001(3100D630012Z00187218)FROM
BETHESDA VIA LIKHETLANE, LUPINDO, MPHARANE, MASOPHA, PABALLONG, QHOBOSHEANENG,
THABA-CHICHA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187227)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187228)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00003(30012Z30012Z00192438)QUEENS
MERCY VIA MZONGWANA, MAKHOBA, MAFUBE, MAKOMORENG, NKAU, PONTSENG, SIBI, TSITA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00004(30012Z30012Z00192439)From
Mvenyane Mission,via T15, Epiphang, Lukholweni, Nyaniso, Bhubesi, Mango, Nyanzela, Pholile, Zitapile, Pontsheng,
Qhobosheaneng, Smonkong, Paballong, Dihaseng, Mechachaneng, Kweqana, Mateleng, Thabachicha, Ditichereng,
Mariazell, Masupha, Mohapi, Mpharaoe, Kgubetswana, Queen's Marcy, Nkau, Pontsheng, Mapfontein, Tsita,
Makomoreng, Mabua, St Paul, Delamore Farm, Sam Kerk Farm, Moyaneng, Sketlane, Mehloloaneng, Khoapha, Maluti,
Qacha's Nek, Hardenberg, Mahangu, Mphoshongweni, Ramateliso, Afsondering, Manderston, Taylorville (Chibini),
Pamlaville, Sifolweni, Ngcwengani, Manzi, Mgeni, Goxe, Matias, Mavundleni, Mnceba, Shenxa, Tsoelike, Newresh,
Mazaleni, Sphola, black Diamond, Menin, Bethel, Sihlabeng, Khashule, Leon's Farms to Matatiele and return back either
way.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00008(30012Z1000Z310207840)From
Matatiele taxi rank join R56 to Mt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 to Barkley East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North,then
join N6 to Rouxville, Smithfield, reddersburg, Bloemfontein, drop and pickup at railway station then join N1 and join r30 tp
Brandfort, Theunissen, Meriespruit in Virginia to Mothusi taxi rank drop and pickup then join R30 via Bothaville, Orkney,
Klerksdorp,Ventersdorp, Rustenburg, or join R54 voa Vereniging join R28 then join R501 via Caltonville or via
Westonaria, Randforntein, Krugersdorp join R24 via, Magaliesburg,or join M2 west or viaMt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot,
join R58 via Barkley east, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1,then R30
via Brandfort, Theunissen or join R26 via Zastron ,Wepenaar, Hobhouse, Ladybrand,Clocolan join R708 via Marquad,
Winburg, to Johannesburg drop and pickkup and return on the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN00005(30012Z1001S010192440)From Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56, join R394 towards Franklin, join R617 via
Underberg, Bulwer, Boston, Mphophomeni, join N3 via Howick, Mooi Rivier, Estcourt, Harrismith, Warden, Heidelberg,
Voolslorus, Natalspruit OR join N11 via Ladysmith, Newcastle, Volksrust join R50 via Perdekop, Sternderton, join R546
via Charles, Cilliers, Embalenhle, Evander, Secunda, join R547 via Kinross, Kriel, Van Dyksdrift, Ogies, Witbank OR join
R580 via Leandra, devon, Springs, OR join 103 via Vrede OR join N5 via Kestelll, Bethlehem, Paul Roux, Senekal, join
R70 via Ventersburg, Hennerman, Virginia, join R73 via Welkom, jon R30 via Bothaville, Orkney, klerksdorp,
Ventersdorp, Rustenburg OR join R54 via Vereeniging, join R28, join R501 via Carletonville, OR via Westonoria,
Randfontein, Krugersdorp, join R24 via Magaliesburg OR join M2 West OR via Mt Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58
via Barkly East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1, R30 via Brandfort,
Theunisson OR join R26 via Zastron, Wepener, Hobbhouse, Ladybrand, Clocolan, join R708 via Marquad, Winburg to
Johannesburg and back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00006(30012Z20018410192441)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdarville, Kokstad, Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzbrg OR join Umlaas
Road, join N3 via Cato Ridge, Harmmersdale, Pinetown OR join N2 via Harding, Portshepstone, Umkomaas,
Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Montclair, Clairwood, Rossburgh to Durban and return back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.8.
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Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN00007(30012Z4000QB10192442)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
join R72 via Port Alfred, Alexandria OR join R63 via Komga, Kei Road, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 via Peddie
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Knysna, George, Mossel Bay, Riversdale, Hidelburg, Swellendam, Caledon,
Somerset East, Bellville, Nyanga OR join R396 via Cala Lady Frere, Queenstown, join R61 via Tarkastad, Cradock, join
N9 via Graaff-Reinet, Abadeen OR via Beaufort West, join N1 via Leeugamka, Prince Albert, Laingsburg, Touws River,
Woocester, join R43 via Villiersdorp, Grabouw, join N2 OR via Indwe, Dordrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join
N9, join N10 via Hanover, join N1 via Richmond, Three Sisters, join R300 to Cape Town and return back to Matatiele
either way

7.1.1.9.

1) AOECANLB12778
8

2) S.E. MBEKISWANO 7106225567088 3) GERMISTON, GERMISTON, GERMISTON, 1400
Bizana Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.2.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.5.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and

7.1.1.1
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Pick up). Return via the same route.

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.3
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Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12779
0

2) NEO  SAMUEL NETE 6204095711083 3) P.O. BOX 1877, MATATIELE, MATATIELE, 4730
Matatiele Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,

7.1.1.3.
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Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,7.1.1.1
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Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12779
1

2) M Mavana 6905046100081 3) Mpetsheni Store, P.O.Box 16, Bizana, 4800 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along7.1.1.3.
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R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2
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Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.4
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Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12779
9

2) M MAJOJWENI 7508115577087 3) Isikelo a/a, P.O. Bizana, Bizana, 4800 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.1.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.3.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.4.

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1
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Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.3
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Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12780
0

2)  JAY  COACHES TRADING
F121989970010

3) P.O.BOX 93054, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FRERE,
5090

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 60 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcandbus066(3100O33100O300132548)Bus passengers and their
personal effects from Nomkolokoto store via Gubhuzi, Xhameni, Tyeni via Siqhingeni, Mtsila, Mgungundlovu, Sihlahleni,
Cabazi join N2 at Mtsane to Mt. Frere town and back.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Frere (Origin), Philippi (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcandbus261(3100O34209J210184902)Persons on
a particular bus route and their personal effects from Mount Frere Bus join N2  via Qumbu, via  Mthatha, Engcobo, via
R396 Queenstown join R61 to Tarkastad process through Cradock to N9 Graaf Reinet, Aberdeed, turn right to R61
Beaufort West, Laingsberg, Touwsriver turn to R43 Worcester, Paarl turn to R44 to Stellenbosch to Cape Town (Strand
and Joe Gqabi Bus Rank) and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0004(3100O33100O300129737)Charter services from
Mount Frere to points situated within the Republic of South Africa and return

7.1.2.1.

1) AOECANLB12780
1

2)  JAY  COACHES TRADING
F121989970010

3) P.O.BOX 93054, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FRERE,
5090
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1) 2) 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcandbus066(3100O33100O300132548)Bus passengers and their

personal effects from Nomkolokoto store via Gubhuzi, Xhameni, Tyeni via Siqhingeni, Mtsila, Mgungundlovu, Sihlahleni,

Cabazi join N2 at Mtsane to Mt. Frere town and back.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Frere (Origin), Philippi (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcandbus068(3100O3420AWA10132550)Persons

on a particular bus route and their personal effects from Mt. Frere bus rank N2 turn right via Tsolo, Maclear, Elliot,

Middleburg, Graaff Reinet, Beaufort West, Laingsburg, Cape town , Langa, Joe Gqabi bus rank and return on the same

route

7.1.1.2.

Mount Frere (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcandbus067(3100O33100D510132549)Persons on a particular bus

route and their personal effects from Mt. Frere bus rank join N2 turn left at Mtsane, via Mgungundlovu, Colane, Tyiweni,

Upper Mvenyanyane via Cerdaville to R56 to Matatiele and back

7.1.1.3.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0015(3100O33100O300132547)The conveyence of

persons and their personal effect on pre-arranged trips from Mt. Frere post office within the points of Republic of South

Africa

7.1.2.1.

1) AOECANLB12780

2

2)  JAY  COACHES TRADING

F121989970010

3) P.O.BOX 93054, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FRERE,

5090

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 60 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcandbus067(3100O33100D510132549)Persons on a particular bus

route and their personal effects from Mt. Frere bus rank join N2 turn left at Mtsane, via Mgungundlovu, Colane, Tyiweni,

Upper Mvenyanyane via Cerdaville to R56 to Matatiele and back

7.1.1.1.

Mount Frere (Origin), Philippi (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcandbus261(3100O34209J210184902)Persons on

a particular bus route and their personal effects from Mount Frere Bus join N2  via Qumbu, via  Mthatha, Engcobo, via

R396 Queenstown join R61 to Tarkastad process through Cradock to N9 Graaf Reinet, Aberdeed, turn right to R61

Beaufort West, Laingsberg, Touwsriver turn to R43 Worcester, Paarl turn to R44 to Stellenbosch to Cape Town (Strand

and Joe Gqabi Bus Rank) and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0004(3100O33100O300129737)Charter services from

Mount Frere to points situated within the Republic of South Africa and return

7.1.2.1.

1) AOECANLB12780

3

2)  JAY  COACHES TRADING

F121989970010

3) P.O.BOX 93054, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FRERE,

5090

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 63 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcandbus066(3100O33100O300132548)Bus passengers and their

personal effects from Nomkolokoto store via Gubhuzi, Xhameni, Tyeni via Siqhingeni, Mtsila, Mgungundlovu, Sihlahleni,

Cabazi join N2 at Mtsane to Mt. Frere town and back.

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0004(3100O33100O300129737)Charter services from

Mount Frere to points situated within the Republic of South Africa and return

7.1.2.1.
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1) AOECANLB12780

4

2)  JAY  COACHES TRADING

F121989970010

3) P.O.BOX 93054, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FRERE,

5090

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 70 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Philippi (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcandbus068(3100O3420AWA10132550)Persons

on a particular bus route and their personal effects from Mt. Frere bus rank N2 turn right via Tsolo, Maclear, Elliot,

Middleburg, Graaff Reinet, Beaufort West, Laingsburg, Cape town , Langa, Joe Gqabi bus rank and return on the same

route

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0004(3100O33100O300129737)Charter services from

Mount Frere to points situated within the Republic of South Africa and return

7.1.2.1.

1) AOECANLB12780

5

2)  JAY  COACHES TRADING

F121989970010

3) P.O.BOX 93054, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FRERE,

5090

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 70 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Philippi (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcandbus261(3100O34209J210184902)Persons on

a particular bus route and their personal effects from Mount Frere Bus join N2  via Qumbu, via  Mthatha, Engcobo, via

R396 Queenstown join R61 to Tarkastad process through Cradock to N9 Graaf Reinet, Aberdeed, turn right to R61

Beaufort West, Laingsberg, Touwsriver turn to R43 Worcester, Paarl turn to R44 to Stellenbosch to Cape Town (Strand

and Joe Gqabi Bus Rank) and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0015(3100O33100O300132547)The conveyence of

persons and their personal effect on pre-arranged trips from Mt. Frere post office within the points of Republic of South

Africa

7.1.2.1.

1) AOECANLB12780

6

2)  JAY  COACHES TRADING

F121989970010

3) P.O.BOX 93054, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FRERE,

5090

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Philippi (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcandbus261(3100O34209J210184902)Persons on

a particular bus route and their personal effects from Mount Frere Bus join N2  via Qumbu, via  Mthatha, Engcobo, via

R396 Queenstown join R61 to Tarkastad process through Cradock to N9 Graaf Reinet, Aberdeed, turn right to R61

Beaufort West, Laingsberg, Touwsriver turn to R43 Worcester, Paarl turn to R44 to Stellenbosch to Cape Town (Strand

and Joe Gqabi Bus Rank) and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcandbus066(3100O33100O300132548)Bus passengers and their

personal effects from Nomkolokoto store via Gubhuzi, Xhameni, Tyeni via Siqhingeni, Mtsila, Mgungundlovu, Sihlahleni,

Cabazi join N2 at Mtsane to Mt. Frere town and back.

7.1.1.2.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0015(3100O33100O300132547)The conveyence of

persons and their personal effect on pre-arranged trips from Mt. Frere post office within the points of Republic of South

Africa

7.1.2.1.
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1) AOECANLB12781
4

2) Mamziwakhe Tyhalibhongo
6402210747087

3) Box 175, Tabankulu, Tabankulu, 5130 Tabankulu
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Ntabankulu (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd1931(3100PD31001F10208203)From Tabankulu taxi rank join
N2,Mount Ayliff, via Phakade, via Magusheni to Bizana and return with passangers on the same route

7.1.1.1.

Ntabankulu (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Destination) - ecbrcortd1932(3100PD3100NP10208205)From Tabankulu taxi rank
join T19 Puti junction, turn left, join N2,via Umtata, via Idutywa, via Gcuwa via King Williamstowin, via Grahamstown , to
Port Elizabethe and return on the same route

7.1.1.2.

Ntabankulu (Origin), Middelburg - MP (Destination) - ecbrcortd1933(3100PD8100DN10208221)From Tabankulu taxi rank
join T19 to N2 in Kokstad,via Swartburg, via Underburg,via Bulwer join N3 Howick via Mooi River via Harrismith via
Vrede, via Secunda drop and pick up, via Witbank, via Middelburg and return with passangers on the same route

7.1.1.3.

Ntabankulu (Origin), Middelburg - MP (Destination) - ecbrcortd1934(3100PD8100DN10208223)From Tabankulu taxi rank
join T19 to N2 in Kokstad,via Swartburg, via Underburg,via Bulwer join N3 Howick via Mooi River via Harrismith via
Vrede, via Secunda drop and pick up, via Witbank, via Middelburg and return with passangers on the same route

7.1.1.4.

Ntabankulu (Origin), Mtonjeni AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd1935(3100PD32033Y00208224)From
Tabankulu taxi rank Lubala and Mthonjeni and return

7.1.1.5.

Ntabankulu (Origin), Vulindlela  (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd1936(3100PD320B1B00208226)From
Tabankulu taxi rank to Dambeni, via Mowa, via Hlankomo via Vulindlela and return with passangers on the same route

7.1.1.6.

Ntabankulu (Origin), Messina (Destination) - ecbrcortd1937(3100PD5100DI10208227)From Tabankulu Taxi Rank
towards Puti junction, join N2,via Mt.Ayliff, via Kokstad, via Mzimkhulu,via Ixopo, via Richmond, via Pietermarizburg, join
N3 Harrismith, via Warden Vrede,via Standerton, via Kiros,via Secunda,via Kriel,via Witbank via Wenen, via
Grobblesdal,via Marblehall,via Rotand, via Zebediele,via Lebowa Kgomo, via Ultra City,proceed to Pietersburg, via Moria
City, pick and dropout,proceed to Louis Trichard, via Messina, via Beit Bridge pick and drop out and return with
passangers on the same route

7.1.1.7.

Ntabankulu (Origin), Ndile AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd1938(3100PD32034K00208229)From
Tabankulu taxi rank via Bomvini via Njokweni via Mtukukazi to Ndile and return back

7.1.1.8.

Ntabankulu (Origin), Mvenyane AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd1939(3100PD32037P00208231)From
Tabankulu taxi rank via Nozolisa, via Benxa, via Mvenyane and return on the same route

7.1.1.9.

Ntabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd1930(3100PD32035300208232)From
Tabankulu taxi rank via Dumsi Locations, via Sebeni to Dungu and return on the same route

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), East London (Destination) - ecbrcortd19311(3100KI31004U10208234)From Tabankulu taxi rank, join
T19 Puti junction turn left, join N2, Umtata via Idutywa, via Gcuwa, to East London and return with passangers on the
same route

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd19312(3100KI32035300208243)From
Tabankulu taxi rank via Isipetha via Nodali, via Ncumbe , via Bhethani and back

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Kimberley Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd19313(3100KI91009N10208244)From Tabankulu taxi rank,
join T19 Puti junction, join n2 via Maclear, via Elliot,via Barkly East, via Bloemfontein pick and drop out, Kimberly pick and
drop out and return with passangers on the same route

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcortd19314(3100KI3100O300208245)From Tabankulu taxi rank, via
Nolisa,Bhonxa, Mvenyane, Mnceba junction, Lower Mnceba.Bagqozini, Cacadu, via Lufafa join N2 at Mjila to Mount
Frere and return with passangers on the same route

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Mnceba AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd19315(3100KI32036Z00208246)From
Tabankulu via Ndlantaka to Mzalwanini via Mnceba and return

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd178(3100KI21004R10047096)From Tabankulu taxi rank turn
left to join T19 to Puti junction turn right to join N2 to Mt. Ayliff, via Kokstad, Harding, Izingolweni, Port Shepstone,
Scotsburgh, Isiphingo through St Andrew's street to Durban, of-load and pick up and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd179(3100KI21004R10047097)From Tabankulu taxi rank, turn
left to join T19 to Puti junction, turn right to join N2 to Mt. Ayliff, Phakad via Magusheni to join R61 to Bizana Casino, Port

7.1.1.1
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Edward, Margate, Port Shepstone to join N2 to Durban to off-load and pick up and return.

Tabankulu (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd180(3100KI22068T10047098)From
Tabankulu, turn left to join T19 to Puti Junction, turn off right to Mt Ayliff, Phakade, Kokstad, Woza Forest, Umzimkulu,
Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, off-load and pick up passengers and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Benoni (Destination) - ecbrcortd181(3100KI11001710047099)From Tabankulu turn left to join T19 at
Puti junction, join N2 to Mt. Ayliff, Pakade, Kokstad, Swartburg, Underberg, Howick, join N3 to turn left to Ultra City van
Reenen, Montrose, Harrismith, Villiers, Heidelburg, Brakpan, Bekkersdal, Carletonville, Vereeninging, Benoni.  Off-load
and pick up passengers and return.

7.1.1.1

Tabankulu (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd182(3100KI12059J10047100)From Tabankulu, join T19 at Puti junction, turn right on N2 to Mt. Ayliff to Pakade,
Kokstad, Umzimvubu, Ixopo, Richmond via Pietermaritzburg, through Commercial street to join N3 to Johannesburg. 
Off-load and pick up passengers and return.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd183(3100KI4209SS10047101)From
Tabankulu taxi rank turn right to join T19 to Puti Junction and join N2 to Mt. Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Maclear, Ugie, Lady
Frere, Queenstown to Cape Town.  Off-load and pick up passengers and return.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Cape Central (Ebenezer / Hout Bay) (Destination) - ecbrcortd184(3100KI4200OG10047102)From
Tabankulu via Mt Frere, Tsolo, Maclear, Ugie, Queenstown, Graaff Reinet to Cape Town. Off-load and pick up
passengers and return.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd185(3100KI21009Z10047103)From Tabankulu taxi rank turn right to
join T19 to Puti Junction via Mt Ayliff to Kokstad, off-load and pick up passengers and return.  Passengers can be
off-loaded and picked up en route.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd186(3100KI3100LI10047104)From Tabankulu taxi rank, turn right to
join T19 to Puti junction and join N2 to Mt Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo to Mthatha, off-load and pick up passengers and return.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Lusikisiki (Destination) - ecbrcortd187(3100KI3100C910047105)From Tabankulu rank join T19 to Puti
Junction, turn left via Mt. Ayliff, Magusheni, join R61 to Flagstaff, Lusikisiki off-load and pick up passengers and return.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd188(3100KI3100KI00047106)From Tabankulu taxi rank to join
T19 to Bonxa location via Mnceba Mjila, off-load and pick up passengers.  Passengers can be picked up and dropped en
route.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Nqalo AA (Ntabankulu Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd189(3100KI32034800047107)From Tabankula
taxi rank turn right via Ndakeni, Matshona, Xukula, Nqalo, off-load and drop passengers and return.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ecbrcortd190(3100KI3100O300047108)From Tabankulu taxi rank turn
right via Ndakeni, Matshona, Xhibeni, Nkumba, Nowalala via Dungu Sebeni, Dumsi to Sipetu Chibini Kwashinta, turn off
to join N2 to Mt Frere, off-load and pick up passengers and return.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Flagstaff (Destination) - ecbrcortd191(3100KI31005O10047109)From Ntabankulu taxi rank, turn right
join T19 to Ndakeni, Drayini, Madwakazana, Bomvini, Ludeke, Dmbeni, Sikhululweni, Ludiwana to join R61, turn left to
Flagstaff, off-load and pick up passengers and return.

7.1.1.2

Tabankulu (Origin), Ncwamani (Ingquza Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd192(3100KI320AIN10047110)From Tabankulu
turn right T19 to Ndakeni, Bomvini, Ntlambashe, Mtukukazi, Ndile, Manxudebe, Ncwamani, off-load and pick up
passengers and return.

7.1.1.3

Tabankulu (Origin), Ndwane (Ingquza Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd193(3100KI320AIO10047111)From Tabankulu, turn
left to join T19 and turn at Ngculana, turn to Yandlala, Pisini, Mbangweni, Ndwane, off-load and pick up passengers and
return.

7.1.1.3

1) AOECANLB12783
7

2) LUYANDA HAMILTON MTOMBENI
9003135627086

3) P.O. BOX 493, PORT EDWARD, PORT EDWARD,
4295 Mzamba Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Xholobeni (Bizana) (Destination) - ecbrcortd389(3000W8320AL000048247)Bizana
Taxi rank into R61 to Ludeke Halt turn right to Nkantswini, High View, Clarkville, Nkantolo Taxi Rank and return / From

7.1.1.1.
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Ludeke Halt turn left past Ezizityaneni School, Ndlovu Store, Khanyayo, Kwadengane, Holy Cross Hospital /
Mbhongweni, Mpisi, Mthayise, Makhwentini, Mngungu, Gumzana, Baleni, Xholobeni and return (pick up and drop
passengers along the route.)

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd387(3000W82206FG10048249)Bizana Taxi rank turn into R61 to Ntlakhwe, Redoubt, Lukholo, Bulala, Wild
Coast Mzamba proceed to Port Edward Bus and Taxi rank (drop and pick up passengers along R61 to Bizana).

7.1.1.2.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd392(3000W821009Z10048248)Bizana Taxi rank join
R61 turn right into R56 to Phakade turn right joion N2 to Kokstad (drop and pick up passengers along the route at set
stops) and return.

7.1.1.3.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd388(3000W82206FG10048250)Bizana Taxi rank turn into R61 to Plangeni turn left towards Entangeni turn right
to Scambeni, proceed to Greenville Hospital (drop and pick up passengers along the way and return). From Greenville
Hospital proceed to Cwaka, Hlolweni, Jolomba, Zikhuba, Sea View Store to Port Edward and return.

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd391(3000W83100HF10048251)From Bizana
Taxi rank join R61 to Flagstaff, Lusikisiki / Qaukeni Great Place, Port St Johns and return.

7.1.1.5.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd393(3000W83100LL10048252)From Bizana Taxi
Rank join R61 to Nomlacu turn right to Harding, Rietvlei and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umtata (Via Point 1), Umtata (Via Point 2), Idutywa (Via Point 3), Butterworth
(Destination) - ecbrcortd390(3000W831002F10048253)From Bizana Taxi rank proceed along R61 join R56 to Phakade
turn left into N2 to Mt Ayliff, Mt Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth (drop and pick up passengers and
return)

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd395(3000W821004R10048255)From Bizana
taxi rank turn into R61 and proceed to Port Edward (drop passengers), Munster (drop passengers) South Broom (drop
passengers), Ramsgate (drop passengers), turn left from R61 turn right into R620 proceed turn left into Marine Drive
proceed (drop passengers opposite Emonyeni Centre) proceed along Marine Drive (drop passengers at Manaba,
Uvongo, Shelly Beach, turn left into South Coast Mall (drop passengers) turn back to Marine Deive proceed to Oslo
Beach (drop passengers) proceed to Port Shepstone Hospital (drop passengers) and proceed into Port shepstone Ryder
Street Rank (drop and pick up passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana)
From Port Shepstone Ryder Street Rank proceed to Port Shepstone Hospital (pick up passenger to Bizana), Oslo Beach
(pick passengers to Bizana) turn right into South Coast Mall (pick passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana, Flagstaff,
Lusikisiki, Port St Johns and Umtata), go back turn right into Marine Drive, proceed to Shelly Beach (pick passengers to
Eastern Cape) proceed to St Michaels, Uvongo, Manaba, opposite Emoyeni Centre (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape
: Bizana, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns and Umtata), proceed along Marine Drive, turn right into R620
proceed turn left into R61 proceed to Ramsgate, South Broom (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape) proceed to Port
Edward turn right into Port Edward bus and taxi rank (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana and beyond) turn
back to R61 proceed to Bizana

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Via Point 1), Carletonville (Via Point 2),
Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd394(3000W86100IN10048254)From Bizana Taxi Rank turn right into R61 proceed to
Magusheni turn into R56 proceed to Phakade turn right into N2 proceed via Kokstad (drop and pick passengers) proceed
to Umzimkhulu R56 (pick up JHB passengers), proceed via Ixopo, Richmond and Pietermaritzburg turn into N3 proceed
to Harrismith turn into N5 proceed to Bethlehem, Senekal, Winburg turn right into N1 proceed via Welkom (drop and pick
up passengers) return along same route to Bizana / proceed into N1 to Johannesburg (drop and pick passengers)
proceed into N14 to Carletonville proceed to Rustenburg (drop and pick up passengers) and return to Bizana along same
routes.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd396(3000W822027Q10048256)From Bizana turn left into R61 to Port Shepstone proceed along N2 Freeway via
Isipingo, Reunion, Swinton Taxi rank (drop passengers) / proceed past Rossburgh into Market Road Rank 59 (drop
passengers) / turn into R102 proceed to Verulam, Tongaat and Stanger to Durban Drop and pick up passengers) and
return.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12783
8

2) LUYANDA HAMILTON MTOMBENI
9003135627086

3) P.O. BOX 493, PORT EDWARD, PORT EDWARD,
4295 Mzamba Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) -7.1.1.1.
117



	4180	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

ecbrcortd396(3000W822027Q10048256)From Bizana turn left into R61 to Port Shepstone proceed along N2 Freeway via
Isipingo, Reunion, Swinton Taxi rank (drop passengers) / proceed past Rossburgh into Market Road Rank 59 (drop
passengers) / turn into R102 proceed to Verulam, Tongaat and Stanger to Durban Drop and pick up passengers) and
return.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Via Point 1), Carletonville (Via Point 2),
Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd394(3000W86100IN10048254)From Bizana Taxi Rank turn right into R61 proceed to
Magusheni turn into R56 proceed to Phakade turn right into N2 proceed via Kokstad (drop and pick passengers) proceed
to Umzimkhulu R56 (pick up JHB passengers), proceed via Ixopo, Richmond and Pietermaritzburg turn into N3 proceed
to Harrismith turn into N5 proceed to Bethlehem, Senekal, Winburg turn right into N1 proceed via Welkom (drop and pick
up passengers) return along same route to Bizana / proceed into N1 to Johannesburg (drop and pick passengers)
proceed into N14 to Carletonville proceed to Rustenburg (drop and pick up passengers) and return to Bizana along same
routes.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd395(3000W821004R10048255)From Bizana
taxi rank turn into R61 and proceed to Port Edward (drop passengers), Munster (drop passengers) South Broom (drop
passengers), Ramsgate (drop passengers), turn left from R61 turn right into R620 proceed turn left into Marine Drive
proceed (drop passengers opposite Emonyeni Centre) proceed along Marine Drive (drop passengers at Manaba,
Uvongo, Shelly Beach, turn left into South Coast Mall (drop passengers) turn back to Marine Deive proceed to Oslo
Beach (drop passengers) proceed to Port Shepstone Hospital (drop passengers) and proceed into Port shepstone Ryder
Street Rank (drop and pick up passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana)
From Port Shepstone Ryder Street Rank proceed to Port Shepstone Hospital (pick up passenger to Bizana), Oslo Beach
(pick passengers to Bizana) turn right into South Coast Mall (pick passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana, Flagstaff,
Lusikisiki, Port St Johns and Umtata), go back turn right into Marine Drive, proceed to Shelly Beach (pick passengers to
Eastern Cape) proceed to St Michaels, Uvongo, Manaba, opposite Emoyeni Centre (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape
: Bizana, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns and Umtata), proceed along Marine Drive, turn right into R620
proceed turn left into R61 proceed to Ramsgate, South Broom (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape) proceed to Port
Edward turn right into Port Edward bus and taxi rank (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana and beyond) turn
back to R61 proceed to Bizana

7.1.1.3.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd393(3000W83100LL10048252)From Bizana Taxi
Rank join R61 to Nomlacu turn right to Harding, Rietvlei and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umtata (Via Point 1), Umtata (Via Point 2), Idutywa (Via Point 3), Butterworth
(Destination) - ecbrcortd390(3000W831002F10048253)From Bizana Taxi rank proceed along R61 join R56 to Phakade
turn left into N2 to Mt Ayliff, Mt Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth (drop and pick up passengers and
return)

7.1.1.5.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd388(3000W82206FG10048250)Bizana Taxi rank turn into R61 to Plangeni turn left towards Entangeni turn right
to Scambeni, proceed to Greenville Hospital (drop and pick up passengers along the way and return). From Greenville
Hospital proceed to Cwaka, Hlolweni, Jolomba, Zikhuba, Sea View Store to Port Edward and return.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd391(3000W83100HF10048251)From Bizana
Taxi rank join R61 to Flagstaff, Lusikisiki / Qaukeni Great Place, Port St Johns and return.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd392(3000W821009Z10048248)Bizana Taxi rank join
R61 turn right into R56 to Phakade turn right joion N2 to Kokstad (drop and pick up passengers along the route at set
stops) and return.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd387(3000W82206FG10048249)Bizana Taxi rank turn into R61 to Ntlakhwe, Redoubt, Lukholo, Bulala, Wild
Coast Mzamba proceed to Port Edward Bus and Taxi rank (drop and pick up passengers along R61 to Bizana).

7.1.1.9.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Xholobeni (Bizana) (Destination) - ecbrcortd389(3000W8320AL000048247)Bizana
Taxi rank into R61 to Ludeke Halt turn right to Nkantswini, High View, Clarkville, Nkantolo Taxi Rank and return / From
Ludeke Halt turn left past Ezizityaneni School, Ndlovu Store, Khanyayo, Kwadengane, Holy Cross Hospital /
Mbhongweni, Mpisi, Mthayise, Makhwentini, Mngungu, Gumzana, Baleni, Xholobeni and return (pick up and drop
passengers along the route.)

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12784
3

2)  AFRICA'S BEST 350(PTY) LTD
2005/021846/07

3) P O BOX 7468, MTHATHA, MTHATHA, 5090 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 80 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)
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Matatiele (Origin), Philippi (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcandbus239(3100D54209J210170022) Persons on a
particular bus route and their personal effects from Matatiele Bus Rank Via R56, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot,
Aberdeen, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middleburg, Graaf- Reinet, Beaufort West, Three Sisters, Laingsburg, Worcester Paarl,
N1, R300 To Phillipi, (Stock Road) Joe Gqabi and return on the same route. 

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0008(3100O33100O300130938)The conveyence of persons and
their personal effects on pre-arranged trips from Matatiele to any point situated within the Republic of South Africa and
return

7.1.2.1.

1) AOECANLB12784
5

2)  AFRICA'S BEST 350(PTY) LTD
2005/021846/07

3) P O BOX 7468, MTHATHA, MTHATHA, 5090 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 80 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Philippi (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcandbus239(3100D54209J210170022) Persons on a
particular bus route and their personal effects from Matatiele Bus Rank Via R56, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot,
Aberdeen, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middleburg, Graaf- Reinet, Beaufort West, Three Sisters, Laingsburg, Worcester Paarl,
N1, R300 To Phillipi, (Stock Road) Joe Gqabi and return on the same route. 

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0008(3100O33100O300130938)The conveyence of persons and
their personal effects on pre-arranged trips from Matatiele to any point situated within the Republic of South Africa and
return

7.1.2.1.

1) AOECANLB12784
6

2)  TSHEPO EA RONA 2012/161091/07 3) MEHLOLOANENG  LOCATION, LIKHETLANE A/A,
MATATIELE, 4730 Matatiele Uncedo Service Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.3.
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Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12785
0

2) Nkosivumile Qayi 5709165490088 3) P. O. BOX 1331, MATATIELE, MATATIELE, 4730 

4) LECANLB87958 Amendment of Route 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Market (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcandbus344(3100D6120BG110238539)Persons on a
particular bus route and their personal effects From Bhethesda(matatiele),  Matatile, Cerdaville, Kokstad, Harding, Port
Shepstone and proceed to Durban Market rank on the same route and return

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Sebokeng (Vereeniging Rural) (Destination) -
ecbrcandbus206(3100D61205S810145290)Persons on a particular bus route and their personal effects from Bethesda
turn right join R56 to Matatiele bus rank,  back to R56 Cedarville, Kokstad, turn left to Underberg, Howick join N3,
Harrismith, Hiddelberg, Vasporas, Natal spruit, Pola park, Johannesburg, Tembisa, Baragwanath to Vereeniging 
Sebokeng Plaza Bus rank and return on the same route in reverse

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele (Origin), Philippi (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcandbus239(3100D54209J210170022) Persons on a
particular bus route and their personal effects from Matatiele Bus Rank Via R56, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot,
Aberdeen, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middleburg, Graaf- Reinet, Beaufort West, Three Sisters, Laingsburg, Worcester Paarl,
N1, R300 To Phillipi, (Stock Road) Joe Gqabi and return on the same route. 

7.1.1.3.
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7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Scheduled service7.2.1.)

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Sebokeng (Vereeniging Rural) (Destination) -
ecbrcandbus206(3100D61205S810145290)Persons on a particular bus route and their personal effects from Bethesda
turn right join R56 to Matatiele bus rank,  back to R56 Cedarville, Kokstad, turn left to Underberg, Howick join N3,
Harrismith, Hiddelberg, Vasporas, Natal spruit, Pola park, Johannesburg, Tembisa, Baragwanath to Vereeniging 
Sebokeng Plaza Bus rank and return on the same route in reverse

7.2.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12785
8

2) Dudu Ntonga 7106165097088 3) Cabazana A A, Mount Ayliff, Mount Ayliff, 5090 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 32 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Ntabankulu Rural (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcandbus345(1100FS1100O600238604)Persons on a
particular bus route and their personal effects from  Lower cabazana(Mount Ayliff), Nonqubela, Upper Cabazana, 
Phakade, Xaba, Khehleni, Phuka, Dlava, Mvalweni, Msukeni, Jojo, Mqwani, Beshwana to Mount Ayliff on the same route
and return

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12785
9

2)  BLACK MBOKODO CONTRACTORS
2008/098104/23

3) P.O.BOX 561, KOKSTAD, KOKSTAD, 4700 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 32 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Ntabankulu Rural (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcandbus310(3100FS21004R10215059)Persons on a
particular bus route and their personal effects from  Highview (Mt Ayliff), Fort Donald, Magusheni, Ludeke halt, Bizana
bus rank, Tollgate, Sezela, Wema proceed to Mawuntana (Durban)bus rank  on the same route and return

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0062(31001F31001F00208217)The conveyance of persons and their
personal effects on a pre-arranged trips from Bizana to points within the Republic of South Africa and return with the
same persons, subject to specified conditions.

7.1.2.1.

1) AOECANLB12786
0

2)  BLACK MBOKODO CONTRACTORS
2008/098104/23

3) P.O.BOX 561, KOKSTAD, KOKSTAD, 4700 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 65 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Mbizana Rural (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcandbus346(3100DB31001F00238774)Persons on a particular bus
route and their personal effects from( Bizana)Nokhatshile, Mpheni, Goxe J.S.S, Goxe Junction, Nqilo, FortDonald, Kwa X,
Qhabangeni, Mantshangase, Magusheni, Ludeke proceed to Bizana bus Rank on the same route and return

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12786
7

2) TD Ngubane 7004215295085 3) P.O. Box 658, Pietermaritzburg, Pietermaritzburg, 3200
Matatiele Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 22 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION

7.1.1.1.
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TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the

7.1.1.1
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same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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1) AOECANLB12786
8

2) A.M. SIGWEBEDLANA 41021852000863) P.O. BOX 1381, MATATIELE, MATATIELE, 4730
MATATIELE DRAKENSBERG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN00007(30012Z4000QB10192442)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
join R72 via Port Alfred, Alexandria OR join R63 via Komga, Kei Road, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 via Peddie
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Knysna, George, Mossel Bay, Riversdale, Hidelburg, Swellendam, Caledon,
Somerset East, Bellville, Nyanga OR join R396 via Cala Lady Frere, Queenstown, join R61 via Tarkastad, Cradock, join
N9 via Graaff-Reinet, Abadeen OR via Beaufort West, join N1 via Leeugamka, Prince Albert, Laingsburg, Touws River,
Woocester, join R43 via Villiersdorp, Grabouw, join N2 OR via Indwe, Dordrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join
N9, join N10 via Hanover, join N1 via Richmond, Three Sisters, join R300 to Cape Town and return back to Matatiele
either way

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00008(30012Z1000Z310207840)From
Matatiele taxi rank join R56 to Mt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 to Barkley East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North,then
join N6 to Rouxville, Smithfield, reddersburg, Bloemfontein, drop and pickup at railway station then join N1 and join r30 tp
Brandfort, Theunissen, Meriespruit in Virginia to Mothusi taxi rank drop and pickup then join R30 via Bothaville, Orkney,
Klerksdorp,Ventersdorp, Rustenburg, or join R54 voa Vereniging join R28 then join R501 via Caltonville or via
Westonaria, Randforntein, Krugersdorp join R24 via, Magaliesburg,or join M2 west or viaMt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot,
join R58 via Barkley east, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1,then R30
via Brandfort, Theunissen or join R26 via Zastron ,Wepenaar, Hobhouse, Ladybrand,Clocolan join R708 via Marquad,
Winburg, to Johannesburg drop and pickkup and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN00005(30012Z1001S010192440)From Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56, join R394 towards Franklin, join R617 via
Underberg, Bulwer, Boston, Mphophomeni, join N3 via Howick, Mooi Rivier, Estcourt, Harrismith, Warden, Heidelberg,
Voolslorus, Natalspruit OR join N11 via Ladysmith, Newcastle, Volksrust join R50 via Perdekop, Sternderton, join R546
via Charles, Cilliers, Embalenhle, Evander, Secunda, join R547 via Kinross, Kriel, Van Dyksdrift, Ogies, Witbank OR join
R580 via Leandra, devon, Springs, OR join 103 via Vrede OR join N5 via Kestelll, Bethlehem, Paul Roux, Senekal, join
R70 via Ventersburg, Hennerman, Virginia, join R73 via Welkom, jon R30 via Bothaville, Orkney, klerksdorp,
Ventersdorp, Rustenburg OR join R54 via Vereeniging, join R28, join R501 via Carletonville, OR via Westonoria,
Randfontein, Krugersdorp, join R24 via Magaliesburg OR join M2 West OR via Mt Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58
via Barkly East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1, R30 via Brandfort,
Theunisson OR join R26 via Zastron, Wepener, Hobbhouse, Ladybrand, Clocolan, join R708 via Marquad, Winburg to
Johannesburg and back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00006(30012Z20018410192441)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdarville, Kokstad, Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzbrg OR join Umlaas
Road, join N3 via Cato Ridge, Harmmersdale, Pinetown OR join N2 via Harding, Portshepstone, Umkomaas,
Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Montclair, Clairwood, Rossburgh to Durban and return back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00004(30012Z30012Z00192439)From
Mvenyane Mission,via T15, Epiphang, Lukholweni, Nyaniso, Bhubesi, Mango, Nyanzela, Pholile, Zitapile, Pontsheng,
Qhobosheaneng, Smonkong, Paballong, Dihaseng, Mechachaneng, Kweqana, Mateleng, Thabachicha, Ditichereng,
Mariazell, Masupha, Mohapi, Mpharaoe, Kgubetswana, Queen's Marcy, Nkau, Pontsheng, Mapfontein, Tsita,
Makomoreng, Mabua, St Paul, Delamore Farm, Sam Kerk Farm, Moyaneng, Sketlane, Mehloloaneng, Khoapha, Maluti,
Qacha's Nek, Hardenberg, Mahangu, Mphoshongweni, Ramateliso, Afsondering, Manderston, Taylorville (Chibini),
Pamlaville, Sifolweni, Ngcwengani, Manzi, Mgeni, Goxe, Matias, Mavundleni, Mnceba, Shenxa, Tsoelike, Newresh,
Mazaleni, Sphola, black Diamond, Menin, Bethel, Sihlabeng, Khashule, Leon's Farms to Matatiele and return back either
way.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00003(30012Z30012Z00192438)QUEENS
MERCY VIA MZONGWANA, MAKHOBA, MAFUBE, MAKOMORENG, NKAU, PONTSENG, SIBI, TSITA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187228)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187227)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00001(3100D630012Z00187218)FROM
BETHESDA VIA LIKHETLANE, LUPINDO, MPHARANE, MASOPHA, PABALLONG, QHOBOSHEANENG,
THABA-CHICHA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.9.
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1) AOECANLB12786
9

2) ALBERT PETROS 5601115816084 3) P.O. BOX 1807, MATATIELE, MATATIELE, 4730
MATATIELE DRAKENSBERG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187227)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187228)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00003(30012Z30012Z00192438)QUEENS
MERCY VIA MZONGWANA, MAKHOBA, MAFUBE, MAKOMORENG, NKAU, PONTSENG, SIBI, TSITA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00004(30012Z30012Z00192439)From
Mvenyane Mission,via T15, Epiphang, Lukholweni, Nyaniso, Bhubesi, Mango, Nyanzela, Pholile, Zitapile, Pontsheng,
Qhobosheaneng, Smonkong, Paballong, Dihaseng, Mechachaneng, Kweqana, Mateleng, Thabachicha, Ditichereng,
Mariazell, Masupha, Mohapi, Mpharaoe, Kgubetswana, Queen's Marcy, Nkau, Pontsheng, Mapfontein, Tsita,
Makomoreng, Mabua, St Paul, Delamore Farm, Sam Kerk Farm, Moyaneng, Sketlane, Mehloloaneng, Khoapha, Maluti,
Qacha's Nek, Hardenberg, Mahangu, Mphoshongweni, Ramateliso, Afsondering, Manderston, Taylorville (Chibini),
Pamlaville, Sifolweni, Ngcwengani, Manzi, Mgeni, Goxe, Matias, Mavundleni, Mnceba, Shenxa, Tsoelike, Newresh,
Mazaleni, Sphola, black Diamond, Menin, Bethel, Sihlabeng, Khashule, Leon's Farms to Matatiele and return back either
way.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN00005(30012Z1001S010192440)From Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56, join R394 towards Franklin, join R617 via
Underberg, Bulwer, Boston, Mphophomeni, join N3 via Howick, Mooi Rivier, Estcourt, Harrismith, Warden, Heidelberg,
Voolslorus, Natalspruit OR join N11 via Ladysmith, Newcastle, Volksrust join R50 via Perdekop, Sternderton, join R546
via Charles, Cilliers, Embalenhle, Evander, Secunda, join R547 via Kinross, Kriel, Van Dyksdrift, Ogies, Witbank OR join
R580 via Leandra, devon, Springs, OR join 103 via Vrede OR join N5 via Kestelll, Bethlehem, Paul Roux, Senekal, join
R70 via Ventersburg, Hennerman, Virginia, join R73 via Welkom, jon R30 via Bothaville, Orkney, klerksdorp,
Ventersdorp, Rustenburg OR join R54 via Vereeniging, join R28, join R501 via Carletonville, OR via Westonoria,
Randfontein, Krugersdorp, join R24 via Magaliesburg OR join M2 West OR via Mt Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58
via Barkly East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1, R30 via Brandfort,
Theunisson OR join R26 via Zastron, Wepener, Hobbhouse, Ladybrand, Clocolan, join R708 via Marquad, Winburg to
Johannesburg and back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00006(30012Z20018410192441)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdarville, Kokstad, Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzbrg OR join Umlaas
Road, join N3 via Cato Ridge, Harmmersdale, Pinetown OR join N2 via Harding, Portshepstone, Umkomaas,
Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Montclair, Clairwood, Rossburgh to Durban and return back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN00007(30012Z4000QB10192442)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
join R72 via Port Alfred, Alexandria OR join R63 via Komga, Kei Road, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 via Peddie
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Knysna, George, Mossel Bay, Riversdale, Hidelburg, Swellendam, Caledon,
Somerset East, Bellville, Nyanga OR join R396 via Cala Lady Frere, Queenstown, join R61 via Tarkastad, Cradock, join
N9 via Graaff-Reinet, Abadeen OR via Beaufort West, join N1 via Leeugamka, Prince Albert, Laingsburg, Touws River,
Woocester, join R43 via Villiersdorp, Grabouw, join N2 OR via Indwe, Dordrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join
N9, join N10 via Hanover, join N1 via Richmond, Three Sisters, join R300 to Cape Town and return back to Matatiele
either way

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00008(30012Z1000Z310207840)From
Matatiele taxi rank join R56 to Mt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 to Barkley East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North,then
join N6 to Rouxville, Smithfield, reddersburg, Bloemfontein, drop and pickup at railway station then join N1 and join r30 tp
Brandfort, Theunissen, Meriespruit in Virginia to Mothusi taxi rank drop and pickup then join R30 via Bothaville, Orkney,
Klerksdorp,Ventersdorp, Rustenburg, or join R54 voa Vereniging join R28 then join R501 via Caltonville or via
Westonaria, Randforntein, Krugersdorp join R24 via, Magaliesburg,or join M2 west or viaMt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot,
join R58 via Barkley east, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1,then R30
via Brandfort, Theunissen or join R26 via Zastron ,Wepenaar, Hobhouse, Ladybrand,Clocolan join R708 via Marquad,
Winburg, to Johannesburg drop and pickkup and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00001(3100D630012Z00187218)FROM
BETHESDA VIA LIKHETLANE, LUPINDO, MPHARANE, MASOPHA, PABALLONG, QHOBOSHEANENG,
THABA-CHICHA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.9.
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1) AOECANLB12787
1

2) SIFUNDO NTSHETSHE 91080160590833) 275 BROOKSNEK, MOUNT AYLIFF, MOUNT AYLIFF,
4735 Mount Ayliff Taxi Owner’s Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcand038(3100O63100KI00047073)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join
N2 turn left join T19 to Tabankulu taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) - ecbrcand046(3100O632001H10047081)From
Mount Ayliff taxi rank turn right take N2 Kokstad, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Umtata, East London, Port Elizabeth and return
on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Ayliff Rural (Ntabankulu Rural) (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcand0505(320B1H30024G00198568)From
Singeni, Bless, Ntsimbini, Mbhedula, Nonkubazo, Madolwana, Myasa, Nkwalini, Fikeni, Nompilo, Manxiweni, Kwazulu,
Manzamnyama, Kiliyeni, Mshibeni, Tshaliwana, Mndela, Malala, Zion, Mhlangwana, Thethe, Posini, Mission to Flagstaff
taxi rank or from Sidakeni, Cabazana, Nkanji, Lubaleko, Sipolweni, Ntlavini, Gogela, Sihlahleni, Ndzongiseni, Mpompeni
to Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Kokstad Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand500(3100O620018910131318)From Mount Ayliff taxi
rank turn left join N2 to Kokstad and return the same route. (NB: drop-off and pick-up until the borders of Eastern Cape
then drop-off only en-route to Kokstad)

7.1.1.4.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Tsolo (Destination) - ecbrcand047(3100O63100L010047082)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank turn left
take N2 to T4 Tsolo.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Mount Fletcher (Destination) - ecbrcand048(3100O63100EH10047083)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank
turn rightr take N2 to R61 Flagstaff, Bizana, Lusikisiki, R56 Umzimkulu, Matatiele, Mount Fletcher taxi rank and return on
the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Standerton (Destination) - ecbrcand049(3100O68100JS10047084)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank take
N2 to R56 to Pietermaritzburg, Durban, take N3 to Johannesburg, Pretoria, Secunda taxi rank and return on the same
route.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand0504(30024G20018410198565)From Mount Ayliff Taxi
Rank turn right and join N2 towards Kokstad, Harding, Zingolweni, Port Shepstone or turn left towards Phakade,
Magusheni or turn left and join R61 via Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Scottleburg,
join N2 via Mzinto, Manzimtoti, Isipingo, Zimbuzini, or via Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Pinetown to
Durban Taxi Rank and return either way.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcand0502(30024G6100IN10198554)From Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank
join N2 via Kokstad, Frinklin, Swartburg, Underburg, Howick, turn left and join N3 or via Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and drop off and pick up at the taxi rank, via Mooi River, Escourt, Ladysmith, Harrismith, Warden, turn
left towards Vrede, Volksrust, Standerton, Secunda taxi rank and drop off and pick up, via Bethal, Vriedi, Ogies, Witbank,
or join N3 via Villiers, Boksburg, Germiston, Volsvorus taxi rank and drop off and pick up, via Selby taxi rank, Soweto and
drop off and pick up, via Johannesburg taxi rank, drop off and pick up, Magaliesburg or towards Mount Free, Qumbu,
Tsolo, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Barkly East, Lady Grey,via Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepenaar, Ladybrand, or via Jamestown,
Alliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, Kroonstad, Heilborn, Koppies, Vredefort, Parys,
Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Verneerging, Foschville, Carltonville, Evaton, Randfontein to Rustenburg Mines and return
either way

7.1.1.9.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcand0503(30024G4000WB10198558)From
Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank turn left and join N2 via Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, turn right and
join R63 via Komgo Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, or join R72 towards Port Alfred, Alexandria,
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Jeffreys Bay, Humansdorp, Storms River, Tsitsikama, Plettenbergbay, Knysna, George, or
via Engcobo, Cofimvaba, Queenstown, Tarkastad, Cradock, Graaff-Reinet, Beautford West, Arbedeen, Pearston,
Mosselbay, Riversdale, Swellendam, Somerset West, or via Lainsberg, Worcester, Robertson, Paarl, Stellenbosch,
Bellvile, Khayelitsha, Nyanga, Phillipi to Cape Town Taxi Rank and return either way

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12796
0

2) BT Leqela 7107315517082 3) P.O Box 165, Mount Fletcher, Mount Fletcher, 4770
Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)
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1) 2) BT Leqela 7107315517082 3)

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12796
2

2) Lehlohonola Canisius Phokojoe
7703305755086

3) Main Street, Mount Fletcher, Mount Fletcher, 4770
Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)
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Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12796
5

2) BT Leqela 7107315517082 3) P.O Box 165, Mount Fletcher, Mount Fletcher, 4770
Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join7.1.1.2.
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R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12796
6

2) Lentsha Lentsha 8209125612084 3) Main Street, Transido Complex, Mount Fletcher, 4770
Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.2.
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Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12796
7

2) T. TELILE 8308065831082 3) P.O. BOX 226, MOUNT FLETCHER, MOUNT
FLETCHER, 4770 Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.4.
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Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12797
1

2) GQAMANE SIYASANGA 89062557980843) IMIZIZI A/A, P.O. BIZANA, BIZANA, 4801 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.5.
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Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2
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Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R617.1.1.4
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to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

1) AOECANLB12797
6

2) S Mditshwa 8102085601082 3) P.O. Box 571, Bizana, Bizana, 4800 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.2.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main7.1.1.1
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taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,

7.1.1.4
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Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12797
8

2) SIMBONGILE NKWILI 9203186131083 3) NTSIZWA STREET, MOUNT AYLIFF, MOUNT AYLIFF,
4735 Mount Ayliff Taxi Owner’s Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcand0502(30024G6100IN10198554)From Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank
join N2 via Kokstad, Frinklin, Swartburg, Underburg, Howick, turn left and join N3 or via Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and drop off and pick up at the taxi rank, via Mooi River, Escourt, Ladysmith, Harrismith, Warden, turn
left towards Vrede, Volksrust, Standerton, Secunda taxi rank and drop off and pick up, via Bethal, Vriedi, Ogies, Witbank,
or join N3 via Villiers, Boksburg, Germiston, Volsvorus taxi rank and drop off and pick up, via Selby taxi rank, Soweto and
drop off and pick up, via Johannesburg taxi rank, drop off and pick up, Magaliesburg or towards Mount Free, Qumbu,
Tsolo, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Barkly East, Lady Grey,via Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepenaar, Ladybrand, or via Jamestown,
Alliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, Kroonstad, Heilborn, Koppies, Vredefort, Parys,
Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Verneerging, Foschville, Carltonville, Evaton, Randfontein to Rustenburg Mines and return
either way

7.1.1.1.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand0504(30024G20018410198565)From Mount Ayliff Taxi
Rank turn right and join N2 towards Kokstad, Harding, Zingolweni, Port Shepstone or turn left towards Phakade,
Magusheni or turn left and join R61 via Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Scottleburg,
join N2 via Mzinto, Manzimtoti, Isipingo, Zimbuzini, or via Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Pinetown to
Durban Taxi Rank and return either way.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcand0503(30024G4000WB10198558)From
Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank turn left and join N2 via Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, turn right and
join R63 via Komgo Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, or join R72 towards Port Alfred, Alexandria,
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Jeffreys Bay, Humansdorp, Storms River, Tsitsikama, Plettenbergbay, Knysna, George, or
via Engcobo, Cofimvaba, Queenstown, Tarkastad, Cradock, Graaff-Reinet, Beautford West, Arbedeen, Pearston,
Mosselbay, Riversdale, Swellendam, Somerset West, or via Lainsberg, Worcester, Robertson, Paarl, Stellenbosch,
Bellvile, Khayelitsha, Nyanga, Phillipi to Cape Town Taxi Rank and return either way

7.1.1.3.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcand038(3100O63100KI00047073)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join
N2 turn left join T19 to Tabankulu taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.4.
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Mount Ayliff (Origin), Tsolo (Destination) - ecbrcand047(3100O63100L010047082)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank turn left
take N2 to T4 Tsolo.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Mount Fletcher (Destination) - ecbrcand048(3100O63100EH10047083)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank
turn rightr take N2 to R61 Flagstaff, Bizana, Lusikisiki, R56 Umzimkulu, Matatiele, Mount Fletcher taxi rank and return on
the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Kokstad Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand500(3100O620018910131318)From Mount Ayliff taxi
rank turn left join N2 to Kokstad and return the same route. (NB: drop-off and pick-up until the borders of Eastern Cape
then drop-off only en-route to Kokstad)

7.1.1.7.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Standerton (Destination) - ecbrcand049(3100O68100JS10047084)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank take
N2 to R56 to Pietermaritzburg, Durban, take N3 to Johannesburg, Pretoria, Secunda taxi rank and return on the same
route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Ayliff Rural (Ntabankulu Rural) (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcand0505(320B1H30024G00198568)From
Singeni, Bless, Ntsimbini, Mbhedula, Nonkubazo, Madolwana, Myasa, Nkwalini, Fikeni, Nompilo, Manxiweni, Kwazulu,
Manzamnyama, Kiliyeni, Mshibeni, Tshaliwana, Mndela, Malala, Zion, Mhlangwana, Thethe, Posini, Mission to Flagstaff
taxi rank or from Sidakeni, Cabazana, Nkanji, Lubaleko, Sipolweni, Ntlavini, Gogela, Sihlahleni, Ndzongiseni, Mpompeni
to Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) - ecbrcand046(3100O632001H10047081)From
Mount Ayliff taxi rank turn right take N2 Kokstad, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Umtata, East London, Port Elizabeth and return
on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12809
1

2)  Nghele Nghele Resources Primary
Cooperative Limited 2007/000685/24

3) 865 MALUTI SHOPPING CENTRE, MALUTI, MALUTI,
4720

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 80 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Scheduled service7.1.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Philippi (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcandbus239(3100D54209J210170022) Persons on a
particular bus route and their personal effects from Matatiele Bus Rank Via R56, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot,
Aberdeen, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middleburg, Graaf- Reinet, Beaufort West, Three Sisters, Laingsburg, Worcester Paarl,
N1, R300 To Phillipi, (Stock Road) Joe Gqabi and return on the same route. 

7.1.1.1.

Charter service7.1.2.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0008(3100O33100O300130938)The conveyence of persons and
their personal effects on pre-arranged trips from Matatiele to any point situated within the Republic of South Africa and
return

7.1.2.1.

1) AOECANLB12809
7

2) SG Gxumayo 7610266450088 3) POSTNET CENTRAL, SUITE NO. 146, Matatiele, 4730
Matatiele Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB26772 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or

7.1.1.2.
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towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,

7.1.1.9.
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Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA

7.2.1.2.
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JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.5.

1) AOECANLB12809
8

2) MTHUNZI ERIC SONTSI 75081559030863) P.O. BOX 2981, 2981 HARRY GWALA PARK,
MATATIELE, 4730 Matatiele Uncedo Service Taxi
Association

4) LECANLB79266 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 14 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.
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Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to

7.1.1.1
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Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,

7.2.1.4.
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Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

1) AOECANLB12810
0

2) MOSI NTSHEOANE 7311155946084 3) P.BOX 376, MATATIELE, MATATIELE, 4730 

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Charter service7.1.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcanchar0008(3100O33100O300130938)The conveyence of persons and
their personal effects on pre-arranged trips from Matatiele to any point situated within the Republic of South Africa and
return

7.1.1.1.

1) AOECANLB12810
1

2) MW MOKHANTSO 4702285709082 3) PO BOX 1381, MATATIELE, MATATIELE, 4730
MATATIELE DRAKENSBERG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00008(30012Z1000Z310207840)From
Matatiele taxi rank join R56 to Mt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 to Barkley East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North,then
join N6 to Rouxville, Smithfield, reddersburg, Bloemfontein, drop and pickup at railway station then join N1 and join r30 tp
Brandfort, Theunissen, Meriespruit in Virginia to Mothusi taxi rank drop and pickup then join R30 via Bothaville, Orkney,
Klerksdorp,Ventersdorp, Rustenburg, or join R54 voa Vereniging join R28 then join R501 via Caltonville or via
Westonaria, Randforntein, Krugersdorp join R24 via, Magaliesburg,or join M2 west or viaMt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot,
join R58 via Barkley east, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1,then R30
via Brandfort, Theunissen or join R26 via Zastron ,Wepenaar, Hobhouse, Ladybrand,Clocolan join R708 via Marquad,
Winburg, to Johannesburg drop and pickkup and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN00007(30012Z4000QB10192442)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
join R72 via Port Alfred, Alexandria OR join R63 via Komga, Kei Road, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 via Peddie
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Knysna, George, Mossel Bay, Riversdale, Hidelburg, Swellendam, Caledon,
Somerset East, Bellville, Nyanga OR join R396 via Cala Lady Frere, Queenstown, join R61 via Tarkastad, Cradock, join
N9 via Graaff-Reinet, Abadeen OR via Beaufort West, join N1 via Leeugamka, Prince Albert, Laingsburg, Touws River,
Woocester, join R43 via Villiersdorp, Grabouw, join N2 OR via Indwe, Dordrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join
N9, join N10 via Hanover, join N1 via Richmond, Three Sisters, join R300 to Cape Town and return back to Matatiele
either way

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00006(30012Z20018410192441)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdarville, Kokstad, Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzbrg OR join Umlaas
Road, join N3 via Cato Ridge, Harmmersdale, Pinetown OR join N2 via Harding, Portshepstone, Umkomaas,
Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Montclair, Clairwood, Rossburgh to Durban and return back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN00005(30012Z1001S010192440)From Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56, join R394 towards Franklin, join R617 via
Underberg, Bulwer, Boston, Mphophomeni, join N3 via Howick, Mooi Rivier, Estcourt, Harrismith, Warden, Heidelberg,
Voolslorus, Natalspruit OR join N11 via Ladysmith, Newcastle, Volksrust join R50 via Perdekop, Sternderton, join R546
via Charles, Cilliers, Embalenhle, Evander, Secunda, join R547 via Kinross, Kriel, Van Dyksdrift, Ogies, Witbank OR join
R580 via Leandra, devon, Springs, OR join 103 via Vrede OR join N5 via Kestelll, Bethlehem, Paul Roux, Senekal, join
R70 via Ventersburg, Hennerman, Virginia, join R73 via Welkom, jon R30 via Bothaville, Orkney, klerksdorp,
Ventersdorp, Rustenburg OR join R54 via Vereeniging, join R28, join R501 via Carletonville, OR via Westonoria,
Randfontein, Krugersdorp, join R24 via Magaliesburg OR join M2 West OR via Mt Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58
via Barkly East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1, R30 via Brandfort,
Theunisson OR join R26 via Zastron, Wepener, Hobbhouse, Ladybrand, Clocolan, join R708 via Marquad, Winburg to
Johannesburg and back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00004(30012Z30012Z00192439)From
Mvenyane Mission,via T15, Epiphang, Lukholweni, Nyaniso, Bhubesi, Mango, Nyanzela, Pholile, Zitapile, Pontsheng,
Qhobosheaneng, Smonkong, Paballong, Dihaseng, Mechachaneng, Kweqana, Mateleng, Thabachicha, Ditichereng,
Mariazell, Masupha, Mohapi, Mpharaoe, Kgubetswana, Queen's Marcy, Nkau, Pontsheng, Mapfontein, Tsita,
Makomoreng, Mabua, St Paul, Delamore Farm, Sam Kerk Farm, Moyaneng, Sketlane, Mehloloaneng, Khoapha, Maluti,

7.1.1.5.
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Qacha's Nek, Hardenberg, Mahangu, Mphoshongweni, Ramateliso, Afsondering, Manderston, Taylorville (Chibini),
Pamlaville, Sifolweni, Ngcwengani, Manzi, Mgeni, Goxe, Matias, Mavundleni, Mnceba, Shenxa, Tsoelike, Newresh,
Mazaleni, Sphola, black Diamond, Menin, Bethel, Sihlabeng, Khashule, Leon's Farms to Matatiele and return back either
way.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00003(30012Z30012Z00192438)QUEENS
MERCY VIA MZONGWANA, MAKHOBA, MAFUBE, MAKOMORENG, NKAU, PONTSENG, SIBI, TSITA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187228)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187227)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00001(3100D630012Z00187218)FROM
BETHESDA VIA LIKHETLANE, LUPINDO, MPHARANE, MASOPHA, PABALLONG, QHOBOSHEANENG,
THABA-CHICHA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.9.

1) AOECANLB12810
2

2) NP ZIBI 5110115557086 3) P.O. Box 154, MATATIELE, MATATIELE, 4720
Matatiele Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB16207 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,

7.1.1.5.
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Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1
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Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.2.1.4.
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1) AOECANLB12812
4

2) TB Melthafa 7302255553086 3) P.O. Box 1381, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 MATATIELE
DRAKENSBERG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00008(30012Z1000Z310207840)From
Matatiele taxi rank join R56 to Mt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 to Barkley East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North,then
join N6 to Rouxville, Smithfield, reddersburg, Bloemfontein, drop and pickup at railway station then join N1 and join r30 tp
Brandfort, Theunissen, Meriespruit in Virginia to Mothusi taxi rank drop and pickup then join R30 via Bothaville, Orkney,
Klerksdorp,Ventersdorp, Rustenburg, or join R54 voa Vereniging join R28 then join R501 via Caltonville or via
Westonaria, Randforntein, Krugersdorp join R24 via, Magaliesburg,or join M2 west or viaMt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot,
join R58 via Barkley east, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1,then R30
via Brandfort, Theunissen or join R26 via Zastron ,Wepenaar, Hobhouse, Ladybrand,Clocolan join R708 via Marquad,
Winburg, to Johannesburg drop and pickkup and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN00005(30012Z1001S010192440)From Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56, join R394 towards Franklin, join R617 via
Underberg, Bulwer, Boston, Mphophomeni, join N3 via Howick, Mooi Rivier, Estcourt, Harrismith, Warden, Heidelberg,
Voolslorus, Natalspruit OR join N11 via Ladysmith, Newcastle, Volksrust join R50 via Perdekop, Sternderton, join R546
via Charles, Cilliers, Embalenhle, Evander, Secunda, join R547 via Kinross, Kriel, Van Dyksdrift, Ogies, Witbank OR join
R580 via Leandra, devon, Springs, OR join 103 via Vrede OR join N5 via Kestelll, Bethlehem, Paul Roux, Senekal, join
R70 via Ventersburg, Hennerman, Virginia, join R73 via Welkom, jon R30 via Bothaville, Orkney, klerksdorp,
Ventersdorp, Rustenburg OR join R54 via Vereeniging, join R28, join R501 via Carletonville, OR via Westonoria,
Randfontein, Krugersdorp, join R24 via Magaliesburg OR join M2 West OR via Mt Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58
via Barkly East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1, R30 via Brandfort,
Theunisson OR join R26 via Zastron, Wepener, Hobbhouse, Ladybrand, Clocolan, join R708 via Marquad, Winburg to
Johannesburg and back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00006(30012Z20018410192441)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdarville, Kokstad, Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzbrg OR join Umlaas
Road, join N3 via Cato Ridge, Harmmersdale, Pinetown OR join N2 via Harding, Portshepstone, Umkomaas,
Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Montclair, Clairwood, Rossburgh to Durban and return back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN00007(30012Z4000QB10192442)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
join R72 via Port Alfred, Alexandria OR join R63 via Komga, Kei Road, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 via Peddie
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Knysna, George, Mossel Bay, Riversdale, Hidelburg, Swellendam, Caledon,
Somerset East, Bellville, Nyanga OR join R396 via Cala Lady Frere, Queenstown, join R61 via Tarkastad, Cradock, join
N9 via Graaff-Reinet, Abadeen OR via Beaufort West, join N1 via Leeugamka, Prince Albert, Laingsburg, Touws River,
Woocester, join R43 via Villiersdorp, Grabouw, join N2 OR via Indwe, Dordrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join
N9, join N10 via Hanover, join N1 via Richmond, Three Sisters, join R300 to Cape Town and return back to Matatiele
either way

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00001(3100D630012Z00187218)FROM
BETHESDA VIA LIKHETLANE, LUPINDO, MPHARANE, MASOPHA, PABALLONG, QHOBOSHEANENG,
THABA-CHICHA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187227)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00004(30012Z30012Z00192439)From
Mvenyane Mission,via T15, Epiphang, Lukholweni, Nyaniso, Bhubesi, Mango, Nyanzela, Pholile, Zitapile, Pontsheng,
Qhobosheaneng, Smonkong, Paballong, Dihaseng, Mechachaneng, Kweqana, Mateleng, Thabachicha, Ditichereng,
Mariazell, Masupha, Mohapi, Mpharaoe, Kgubetswana, Queen's Marcy, Nkau, Pontsheng, Mapfontein, Tsita,
Makomoreng, Mabua, St Paul, Delamore Farm, Sam Kerk Farm, Moyaneng, Sketlane, Mehloloaneng, Khoapha, Maluti,
Qacha's Nek, Hardenberg, Mahangu, Mphoshongweni, Ramateliso, Afsondering, Manderston, Taylorville (Chibini),
Pamlaville, Sifolweni, Ngcwengani, Manzi, Mgeni, Goxe, Matias, Mavundleni, Mnceba, Shenxa, Tsoelike, Newresh,
Mazaleni, Sphola, black Diamond, Menin, Bethel, Sihlabeng, Khashule, Leon's Farms to Matatiele and return back either
way.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00003(30012Z30012Z00192438)QUEENS
MERCY VIA MZONGWANA, MAKHOBA, MAFUBE, MAKOMORENG, NKAU, PONTSENG, SIBI, TSITA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187228)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.9.
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2) TB Melthafa 7302255553086 3) P.O. Box 1381, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 MATATIELE
DRAKENSBERG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187228)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00003(30012Z30012Z00192438)QUEENS
MERCY VIA MZONGWANA, MAKHOBA, MAFUBE, MAKOMORENG, NKAU, PONTSENG, SIBI, TSITA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00004(30012Z30012Z00192439)From
Mvenyane Mission,via T15, Epiphang, Lukholweni, Nyaniso, Bhubesi, Mango, Nyanzela, Pholile, Zitapile, Pontsheng,
Qhobosheaneng, Smonkong, Paballong, Dihaseng, Mechachaneng, Kweqana, Mateleng, Thabachicha, Ditichereng,
Mariazell, Masupha, Mohapi, Mpharaoe, Kgubetswana, Queen's Marcy, Nkau, Pontsheng, Mapfontein, Tsita,
Makomoreng, Mabua, St Paul, Delamore Farm, Sam Kerk Farm, Moyaneng, Sketlane, Mehloloaneng, Khoapha, Maluti,
Qacha's Nek, Hardenberg, Mahangu, Mphoshongweni, Ramateliso, Afsondering, Manderston, Taylorville (Chibini),
Pamlaville, Sifolweni, Ngcwengani, Manzi, Mgeni, Goxe, Matias, Mavundleni, Mnceba, Shenxa, Tsoelike, Newresh,
Mazaleni, Sphola, black Diamond, Menin, Bethel, Sihlabeng, Khashule, Leon's Farms to Matatiele and return back either
way.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187227)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00001(3100D630012Z00187218)FROM
BETHESDA VIA LIKHETLANE, LUPINDO, MPHARANE, MASOPHA, PABALLONG, QHOBOSHEANENG,
THABA-CHICHA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN00007(30012Z4000QB10192442)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
join R72 via Port Alfred, Alexandria OR join R63 via Komga, Kei Road, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 via Peddie
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Knysna, George, Mossel Bay, Riversdale, Hidelburg, Swellendam, Caledon,
Somerset East, Bellville, Nyanga OR join R396 via Cala Lady Frere, Queenstown, join R61 via Tarkastad, Cradock, join
N9 via Graaff-Reinet, Abadeen OR via Beaufort West, join N1 via Leeugamka, Prince Albert, Laingsburg, Touws River,
Woocester, join R43 via Villiersdorp, Grabouw, join N2 OR via Indwe, Dordrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join
N9, join N10 via Hanover, join N1 via Richmond, Three Sisters, join R300 to Cape Town and return back to Matatiele
either way

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00006(30012Z20018410192441)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdarville, Kokstad, Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzbrg OR join Umlaas
Road, join N3 via Cato Ridge, Harmmersdale, Pinetown OR join N2 via Harding, Portshepstone, Umkomaas,
Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Montclair, Clairwood, Rossburgh to Durban and return back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN00005(30012Z1001S010192440)From Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56, join R394 towards Franklin, join R617 via
Underberg, Bulwer, Boston, Mphophomeni, join N3 via Howick, Mooi Rivier, Estcourt, Harrismith, Warden, Heidelberg,
Voolslorus, Natalspruit OR join N11 via Ladysmith, Newcastle, Volksrust join R50 via Perdekop, Sternderton, join R546
via Charles, Cilliers, Embalenhle, Evander, Secunda, join R547 via Kinross, Kriel, Van Dyksdrift, Ogies, Witbank OR join
R580 via Leandra, devon, Springs, OR join 103 via Vrede OR join N5 via Kestelll, Bethlehem, Paul Roux, Senekal, join
R70 via Ventersburg, Hennerman, Virginia, join R73 via Welkom, jon R30 via Bothaville, Orkney, klerksdorp,
Ventersdorp, Rustenburg OR join R54 via Vereeniging, join R28, join R501 via Carletonville, OR via Westonoria,
Randfontein, Krugersdorp, join R24 via Magaliesburg OR join M2 West OR via Mt Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58
via Barkly East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1, R30 via Brandfort,
Theunisson OR join R26 via Zastron, Wepener, Hobbhouse, Ladybrand, Clocolan, join R708 via Marquad, Winburg to
Johannesburg and back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00008(30012Z1000Z310207840)From
Matatiele taxi rank join R56 to Mt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 to Barkley East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North,then
join N6 to Rouxville, Smithfield, reddersburg, Bloemfontein, drop and pickup at railway station then join N1 and join r30 tp
Brandfort, Theunissen, Meriespruit in Virginia to Mothusi taxi rank drop and pickup then join R30 via Bothaville, Orkney,
Klerksdorp,Ventersdorp, Rustenburg, or join R54 voa Vereniging join R28 then join R501 via Caltonville or via
Westonaria, Randforntein, Krugersdorp join R24 via, Magaliesburg,or join M2 west or viaMt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot,
join R58 via Barkley east, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1,then R30
via Brandfort, Theunissen or join R26 via Zastron ,Wepenaar, Hobhouse, Ladybrand,Clocolan join R708 via Marquad,
Winburg, to Johannesburg drop and pickkup and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.
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2) SM Mzozoyana 6510230823082 3) P.O. Box 355, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 MATATIELE
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4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN00005(30012Z1001S010192440)From Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56, join R394 towards Franklin, join R617 via
Underberg, Bulwer, Boston, Mphophomeni, join N3 via Howick, Mooi Rivier, Estcourt, Harrismith, Warden, Heidelberg,
Voolslorus, Natalspruit OR join N11 via Ladysmith, Newcastle, Volksrust join R50 via Perdekop, Sternderton, join R546
via Charles, Cilliers, Embalenhle, Evander, Secunda, join R547 via Kinross, Kriel, Van Dyksdrift, Ogies, Witbank OR join
R580 via Leandra, devon, Springs, OR join 103 via Vrede OR join N5 via Kestelll, Bethlehem, Paul Roux, Senekal, join
R70 via Ventersburg, Hennerman, Virginia, join R73 via Welkom, jon R30 via Bothaville, Orkney, klerksdorp,
Ventersdorp, Rustenburg OR join R54 via Vereeniging, join R28, join R501 via Carletonville, OR via Westonoria,
Randfontein, Krugersdorp, join R24 via Magaliesburg OR join M2 West OR via Mt Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58
via Barkly East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1, R30 via Brandfort,
Theunisson OR join R26 via Zastron, Wepener, Hobbhouse, Ladybrand, Clocolan, join R708 via Marquad, Winburg to
Johannesburg and back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00006(30012Z20018410192441)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdarville, Kokstad, Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzbrg OR join Umlaas
Road, join N3 via Cato Ridge, Harmmersdale, Pinetown OR join N2 via Harding, Portshepstone, Umkomaas,
Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Montclair, Clairwood, Rossburgh to Durban and return back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN00007(30012Z4000QB10192442)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
join R72 via Port Alfred, Alexandria OR join R63 via Komga, Kei Road, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 via Peddie
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Knysna, George, Mossel Bay, Riversdale, Hidelburg, Swellendam, Caledon,
Somerset East, Bellville, Nyanga OR join R396 via Cala Lady Frere, Queenstown, join R61 via Tarkastad, Cradock, join
N9 via Graaff-Reinet, Abadeen OR via Beaufort West, join N1 via Leeugamka, Prince Albert, Laingsburg, Touws River,
Woocester, join R43 via Villiersdorp, Grabouw, join N2 OR via Indwe, Dordrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join
N9, join N10 via Hanover, join N1 via Richmond, Three Sisters, join R300 to Cape Town and return back to Matatiele
either way

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00008(30012Z1000Z310207840)From
Matatiele taxi rank join R56 to Mt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 to Barkley East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North,then
join N6 to Rouxville, Smithfield, reddersburg, Bloemfontein, drop and pickup at railway station then join N1 and join r30 tp
Brandfort, Theunissen, Meriespruit in Virginia to Mothusi taxi rank drop and pickup then join R30 via Bothaville, Orkney,
Klerksdorp,Ventersdorp, Rustenburg, or join R54 voa Vereniging join R28 then join R501 via Caltonville or via
Westonaria, Randforntein, Krugersdorp join R24 via, Magaliesburg,or join M2 west or viaMt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot,
join R58 via Barkley east, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1,then R30
via Brandfort, Theunissen or join R26 via Zastron ,Wepenaar, Hobhouse, Ladybrand,Clocolan join R708 via Marquad,
Winburg, to Johannesburg drop and pickkup and return on the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00001(3100D630012Z00187218)FROM
BETHESDA VIA LIKHETLANE, LUPINDO, MPHARANE, MASOPHA, PABALLONG, QHOBOSHEANENG,
THABA-CHICHA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187227)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187228)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00004(30012Z30012Z00192439)From
Mvenyane Mission,via T15, Epiphang, Lukholweni, Nyaniso, Bhubesi, Mango, Nyanzela, Pholile, Zitapile, Pontsheng,
Qhobosheaneng, Smonkong, Paballong, Dihaseng, Mechachaneng, Kweqana, Mateleng, Thabachicha, Ditichereng,
Mariazell, Masupha, Mohapi, Mpharaoe, Kgubetswana, Queen's Marcy, Nkau, Pontsheng, Mapfontein, Tsita,
Makomoreng, Mabua, St Paul, Delamore Farm, Sam Kerk Farm, Moyaneng, Sketlane, Mehloloaneng, Khoapha, Maluti,
Qacha's Nek, Hardenberg, Mahangu, Mphoshongweni, Ramateliso, Afsondering, Manderston, Taylorville (Chibini),
Pamlaville, Sifolweni, Ngcwengani, Manzi, Mgeni, Goxe, Matias, Mavundleni, Mnceba, Shenxa, Tsoelike, Newresh,
Mazaleni, Sphola, black Diamond, Menin, Bethel, Sihlabeng, Khashule, Leon's Farms to Matatiele and return back either
way.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00003(30012Z30012Z00192438)QUEENS7.1.1.9.
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MERCY VIA MZONGWANA, MAKHOBA, MAFUBE, MAKOMORENG, NKAU, PONTSENG, SIBI, TSITA TO MATATIELE

1) AOECANLB12812
8

2) THABELO PONYA 7409125284089 3) P.O BOX 226, MOUNT FLETCHER, MOUNT
FLETCHER, 4770 Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12813 2) SELLO LEPHAFA 8006085463080 3) P.O. BOX 226, MOUNT FLETCHER, MOUNT
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1)
7

2) SELLO LEPHAFA 8006085463080 3)
FLETCHER, 4770 Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12813
8

2) KEMISO SEMARU 7511095711080 3) P.O. BOX 226, MOUNT FLETCHER, MOUNT
FLETCHER, 4770 Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)
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7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12813
9

2) MNCEDISI JONATHAN MZIMKULU
7604065889083

3) P.O. BOX 226, MOUNT FLETCHER, MOUNT
FLETCHER, 4770 Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.
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Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12814
0

2) MNCEDISI JONATHAN MZIMKULU
7604065889083

3) P.O. BOX 226, MOUNT FLETCHER, MOUNT
FLETCHER, 4770 Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount7.1.1.2.
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Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12814
1

2) JOHANNES  MONAHENG SETAKA
7807075770082

3) P.O. BOX 226, MOUNT FRETCHER, MOUNT
FLETCHER, 4770 Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi7.1.1.4.
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rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via
Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12814
2

2) LEHLOHONOLO MONDANE
8312236302080

3) P.O. BOX 226, MOUNT FLETCHER, MOUNT
FLETCHER, 4770 Mount Fletcher Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0059(3001EO1001S010192450)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdeville, OR via Franklin,
Swartburg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooiriver, Escort, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg, Voosforous,
Germiston, Alberton OR via Vereeniging, Foucheville, Westonoria, Randfontein, Carletonville to Johannesburg and return
either way.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ECBRCAN0060(3001EO3001EO00192451)From Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Lepito, Matsoana, Mabalani,
Santeng, Fletcherville, Koena, Khanya, Setaba-taba, Gabeni, Printsu, Ntabeleng, Upper Printsu Bridge, Nxotshana,
Zwelitsha, Upper Nxotshana, Nxotshana Police Station, OR via DR's Hill, Zingonyameni, Lufefeni, Sidulweni, Xaxazana,
Sidinane High, Fair View, Lubabalo, Koqo, Lubisini, Kholazembe, Ntabayikhonjwa, Mangoloaneng, Jinana, Labase, OR
via Bridge Brakie, Doctor's Hill, Sivotsi, Lejwe la ntula, Iketleng, Plantation, Refele, Lekhalong, Makhaseng, Satube,
Thaba-Kgubedu, Dina, Meng Maphoang, Lenge, Raina, Bethule, OR via Umfanta, Makhatlanyeng, Lugie Bridge,
Mapolasing, Rabasocho, Makeng, Jiping, Nkaka, OR via Luzie High, Moreneng, Kete-kete, Halt, Emthini Omkhulu,
Mahlathini, Xobani, Sikolweni esidala, Ezintenteni, Kwa Mangondo,, Nosiphiwe, Simatsatsa, Kok shop, Nxaxa, Junior,
Rhodesia, OR via Dzwingwa, Nkolweni, Zingcuka, Zibi, Meyer High, OR via Prutle, Mahlake, Zimpufo, Gxaku OR via

7.1.1.2.
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Nkalweni, Silindini, Mbanbwankwe, Mahobe and return either way.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0061(3001EO30014B10192452)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu or join R56
towards Maclear, Tsolo to Umthatha and return back either way.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN0056(3001EO20018410192444)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone, OR towards Mzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg, OR via Phakade Junction, turn left and pass Phepheni, Magusheni, Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba,
Port Edward, Port Shepstone, join N2 via Scottburg, Amanzimtoti to Durban and return either way.

7.1.1.4.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN0057(3001EO4000QB10192445)From
Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 via Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Dordrecht, Moltemo, Steynsburg, Middleburg,
Graaff-Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Lainsburg, Wouster and return back.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Fletcher Taxi Rank (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ECBRCAN0058(3001EO7100MF10192449)From Mount
Fletcher Taxi Rank join R56 towards Barkley East, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein,
Brandford, Theunissen, Virginia, via Mothusi route, OR via Herschel, Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepener, Dewetsdorp,
Thabong to Welkom and return either way.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Johannesburg South (Destination) - ecbrcand055(3100EH3100EH00047090)From Mount
Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Mataiele. Kokstad, Bulwer, Underburg join N3 to Harrismith,Triumph to Johannesburg

7.1.1.7.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand054(3100EH21004R10047089)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcand052(3100EH4209SS10047087)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join R56 to Maclear, Graaf Reinet , Beaufort
West, Laingsburg to Cape Town and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcand053(3100EH21004R10047088)From Mount Fletcher taxi
rank join R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad, Port Shepstone to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand051(3100EH3100LI10047086)From Mount Fletcher taxi rank join
R56 to Matatiele, Kokstad join N2 to Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere ,Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Fletcher (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand050(3100EH3100LI10047085)From Mount Fletcher taxi rani join
R56 to Maclear, Tsolo join N2 to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12816
4

2) Jabulani, Innocent Luphindo
6904115081082

3) PRIVATE BAG X1129, Mount Fletcher, Mount Fletcher,
4770 Matatiele Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB65007 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND

7.1.1.3.
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RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,

7.1.1.1
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Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,

7.2.1.2.
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Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.4.

1) AOECANLB12816
6

2) KANETSO JOHANNES RAMAIPATO
6909126124086

3) P.O. Box 1470, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 Matatiele
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB79284 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.6.
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Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS

7.1.1.1
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HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and

7.2.1.6.
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return either way on the same routes.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.2.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.8.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.2.1.9.

1) AOECANLB12816
8

2) KANETSO JOHANNES RAMAIPATO
6909126124086

3) P.O. Box 1470, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 Matatiele
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB72651 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,

7.1.1.6.
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Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -7.1.1.1
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ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return

7.2.1.3.
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either way on the same routes.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.2.1.4.

1) AOECANLB12817
1

2) G.B. MTETO 6812230410088 3) P.O. BOX 1381, MATATIELE, MATATIELE, 4730
MATATIELE DRAKENSBERG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00008(30012Z1000Z310207840)From
Matatiele taxi rank join R56 to Mt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 to Barkley East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North,then
join N6 to Rouxville, Smithfield, reddersburg, Bloemfontein, drop and pickup at railway station then join N1 and join r30 tp
Brandfort, Theunissen, Meriespruit in Virginia to Mothusi taxi rank drop and pickup then join R30 via Bothaville, Orkney,
Klerksdorp,Ventersdorp, Rustenburg, or join R54 voa Vereniging join R28 then join R501 via Caltonville or via
Westonaria, Randforntein, Krugersdorp join R24 via, Magaliesburg,or join M2 west or viaMt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot,
join R58 via Barkley east, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1,then R30
via Brandfort, Theunissen or join R26 via Zastron ,Wepenaar, Hobhouse, Ladybrand,Clocolan join R708 via Marquad,
Winburg, to Johannesburg drop and pickkup and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00006(30012Z20018410192441)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdarville, Kokstad, Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzbrg OR join Umlaas
Road, join N3 via Cato Ridge, Harmmersdale, Pinetown OR join N2 via Harding, Portshepstone, Umkomaas,
Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Montclair, Clairwood, Rossburgh to Durban and return back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN00007(30012Z4000QB10192442)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
join R72 via Port Alfred, Alexandria OR join R63 via Komga, Kei Road, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 via Peddie
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Knysna, George, Mossel Bay, Riversdale, Hidelburg, Swellendam, Caledon,
Somerset East, Bellville, Nyanga OR join R396 via Cala Lady Frere, Queenstown, join R61 via Tarkastad, Cradock, join
N9 via Graaff-Reinet, Abadeen OR via Beaufort West, join N1 via Leeugamka, Prince Albert, Laingsburg, Touws River,
Woocester, join R43 via Villiersdorp, Grabouw, join N2 OR via Indwe, Dordrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join
N9, join N10 via Hanover, join N1 via Richmond, Three Sisters, join R300 to Cape Town and return back to Matatiele
either way

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00004(30012Z30012Z00192439)From
Mvenyane Mission,via T15, Epiphang, Lukholweni, Nyaniso, Bhubesi, Mango, Nyanzela, Pholile, Zitapile, Pontsheng,
Qhobosheaneng, Smonkong, Paballong, Dihaseng, Mechachaneng, Kweqana, Mateleng, Thabachicha, Ditichereng,
Mariazell, Masupha, Mohapi, Mpharaoe, Kgubetswana, Queen's Marcy, Nkau, Pontsheng, Mapfontein, Tsita,
Makomoreng, Mabua, St Paul, Delamore Farm, Sam Kerk Farm, Moyaneng, Sketlane, Mehloloaneng, Khoapha, Maluti,
Qacha's Nek, Hardenberg, Mahangu, Mphoshongweni, Ramateliso, Afsondering, Manderston, Taylorville (Chibini),
Pamlaville, Sifolweni, Ngcwengani, Manzi, Mgeni, Goxe, Matias, Mavundleni, Mnceba, Shenxa, Tsoelike, Newresh,
Mazaleni, Sphola, black Diamond, Menin, Bethel, Sihlabeng, Khashule, Leon's Farms to Matatiele and return back either
way.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN00005(30012Z1001S010192440)From Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56, join R394 towards Franklin, join R617 via
Underberg, Bulwer, Boston, Mphophomeni, join N3 via Howick, Mooi Rivier, Estcourt, Harrismith, Warden, Heidelberg,
Voolslorus, Natalspruit OR join N11 via Ladysmith, Newcastle, Volksrust join R50 via Perdekop, Sternderton, join R546
via Charles, Cilliers, Embalenhle, Evander, Secunda, join R547 via Kinross, Kriel, Van Dyksdrift, Ogies, Witbank OR join
R580 via Leandra, devon, Springs, OR join 103 via Vrede OR join N5 via Kestelll, Bethlehem, Paul Roux, Senekal, join
R70 via Ventersburg, Hennerman, Virginia, join R73 via Welkom, jon R30 via Bothaville, Orkney, klerksdorp,
Ventersdorp, Rustenburg OR join R54 via Vereeniging, join R28, join R501 via Carletonville, OR via Westonoria,
Randfontein, Krugersdorp, join R24 via Magaliesburg OR join M2 West OR via Mt Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58
via Barkly East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1, R30 via Brandfort,
Theunisson OR join R26 via Zastron, Wepener, Hobbhouse, Ladybrand, Clocolan, join R708 via Marquad, Winburg to
Johannesburg and back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187228)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.6.
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Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00003(30012Z30012Z00192438)QUEENS
MERCY VIA MZONGWANA, MAKHOBA, MAFUBE, MAKOMORENG, NKAU, PONTSENG, SIBI, TSITA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00001(3100D630012Z00187218)FROM
BETHESDA VIA LIKHETLANE, LUPINDO, MPHARANE, MASOPHA, PABALLONG, QHOBOSHEANENG,
THABA-CHICHA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187227)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.9.

1) AOECANLB12817
2

2) E K Kuzwayo 7405175764087 3) P O BOX 493, PORT EDWARD, PORT EDWARD,
4295 Mzamba Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Xholobeni (Bizana) (Destination) - ecbrcortd389(3000W8320AL000048247)Bizana
Taxi rank into R61 to Ludeke Halt turn right to Nkantswini, High View, Clarkville, Nkantolo Taxi Rank and return / From
Ludeke Halt turn left past Ezizityaneni School, Ndlovu Store, Khanyayo, Kwadengane, Holy Cross Hospital /
Mbhongweni, Mpisi, Mthayise, Makhwentini, Mngungu, Gumzana, Baleni, Xholobeni and return (pick up and drop
passengers along the route.)

7.1.1.1.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd392(3000W821009Z10048248)Bizana Taxi rank join
R61 turn right into R56 to Phakade turn right joion N2 to Kokstad (drop and pick up passengers along the route at set
stops) and return.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd387(3000W82206FG10048249)Bizana Taxi rank turn into R61 to Ntlakhwe, Redoubt, Lukholo, Bulala, Wild
Coast Mzamba proceed to Port Edward Bus and Taxi rank (drop and pick up passengers along R61 to Bizana).

7.1.1.3.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd391(3000W83100HF10048251)From Bizana
Taxi rank join R61 to Flagstaff, Lusikisiki / Qaukeni Great Place, Port St Johns and return.

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd388(3000W82206FG10048250)Bizana Taxi rank turn into R61 to Plangeni turn left towards Entangeni turn right
to Scambeni, proceed to Greenville Hospital (drop and pick up passengers along the way and return). From Greenville
Hospital proceed to Cwaka, Hlolweni, Jolomba, Zikhuba, Sea View Store to Port Edward and return.

7.1.1.5.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd393(3000W83100LL10048252)From Bizana Taxi
Rank join R61 to Nomlacu turn right to Harding, Rietvlei and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umtata (Via Point 1), Umtata (Via Point 2), Idutywa (Via Point 3), Butterworth
(Destination) - ecbrcortd390(3000W831002F10048253)From Bizana Taxi rank proceed along R61 join R56 to Phakade
turn left into N2 to Mt Ayliff, Mt Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth (drop and pick up passengers and
return)

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Via Point 1), Carletonville (Via Point 2),
Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd394(3000W86100IN10048254)From Bizana Taxi Rank turn right into R61 proceed to
Magusheni turn into R56 proceed to Phakade turn right into N2 proceed via Kokstad (drop and pick passengers) proceed
to Umzimkhulu R56 (pick up JHB passengers), proceed via Ixopo, Richmond and Pietermaritzburg turn into N3 proceed
to Harrismith turn into N5 proceed to Bethlehem, Senekal, Winburg turn right into N1 proceed via Welkom (drop and pick
up passengers) return along same route to Bizana / proceed into N1 to Johannesburg (drop and pick passengers)
proceed into N14 to Carletonville proceed to Rustenburg (drop and pick up passengers) and return to Bizana along same
routes.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd396(3000W822027Q10048256)From Bizana turn left into R61 to Port Shepstone proceed along N2 Freeway via
Isipingo, Reunion, Swinton Taxi rank (drop passengers) / proceed past Rossburgh into Market Road Rank 59 (drop
passengers) / turn into R102 proceed to Verulam, Tongaat and Stanger to Durban Drop and pick up passengers) and
return.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd395(3000W821004R10048255)From Bizana
taxi rank turn into R61 and proceed to Port Edward (drop passengers), Munster (drop passengers) South Broom (drop
passengers), Ramsgate (drop passengers), turn left from R61 turn right into R620 proceed turn left into Marine Drive
proceed (drop passengers opposite Emonyeni Centre) proceed along Marine Drive (drop passengers at Manaba,
Uvongo, Shelly Beach, turn left into South Coast Mall (drop passengers) turn back to Marine Deive proceed to Oslo

7.1.1.1
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Beach (drop passengers) proceed to Port Shepstone Hospital (drop passengers) and proceed into Port shepstone Ryder
Street Rank (drop and pick up passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana)
From Port Shepstone Ryder Street Rank proceed to Port Shepstone Hospital (pick up passenger to Bizana), Oslo Beach
(pick passengers to Bizana) turn right into South Coast Mall (pick passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana, Flagstaff,
Lusikisiki, Port St Johns and Umtata), go back turn right into Marine Drive, proceed to Shelly Beach (pick passengers to
Eastern Cape) proceed to St Michaels, Uvongo, Manaba, opposite Emoyeni Centre (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape
: Bizana, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns and Umtata), proceed along Marine Drive, turn right into R620
proceed turn left into R61 proceed to Ramsgate, South Broom (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape) proceed to Port
Edward turn right into Port Edward bus and taxi rank (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana and beyond) turn
back to R61 proceed to Bizana

1) AOECANLB12817
6

2) N. GAMADE 6308090923088 3) BLOCK EE, SOSHANGUVE, PRETORIA, 0111 Bizana
Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.8.

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi7.1.1.1
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rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.3
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Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12818
4

2) Noluthando Jiyane 6709030705081 3) P.O. Box 493, Bizana, Bizana, 4295 Mzamba Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Xholobeni (Bizana) (Destination) - ecbrcortd389(3000W8320AL000048247)Bizana
Taxi rank into R61 to Ludeke Halt turn right to Nkantswini, High View, Clarkville, Nkantolo Taxi Rank and return / From
Ludeke Halt turn left past Ezizityaneni School, Ndlovu Store, Khanyayo, Kwadengane, Holy Cross Hospital /
Mbhongweni, Mpisi, Mthayise, Makhwentini, Mngungu, Gumzana, Baleni, Xholobeni and return (pick up and drop
passengers along the route.)

7.1.1.1.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd392(3000W821009Z10048248)Bizana Taxi rank join
R61 turn right into R56 to Phakade turn right joion N2 to Kokstad (drop and pick up passengers along the route at set
stops) and return.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcortd395(3000W821004R10048255)From Bizana
taxi rank turn into R61 and proceed to Port Edward (drop passengers), Munster (drop passengers) South Broom (drop
passengers), Ramsgate (drop passengers), turn left from R61 turn right into R620 proceed turn left into Marine Drive
proceed (drop passengers opposite Emonyeni Centre) proceed along Marine Drive (drop passengers at Manaba,
Uvongo, Shelly Beach, turn left into South Coast Mall (drop passengers) turn back to Marine Deive proceed to Oslo
Beach (drop passengers) proceed to Port Shepstone Hospital (drop passengers) and proceed into Port shepstone Ryder
Street Rank (drop and pick up passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana)
From Port Shepstone Ryder Street Rank proceed to Port Shepstone Hospital (pick up passenger to Bizana), Oslo Beach

7.1.1.3.
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(pick passengers to Bizana) turn right into South Coast Mall (pick passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana, Flagstaff,

Lusikisiki, Port St Johns and Umtata), go back turn right into Marine Drive, proceed to Shelly Beach (pick passengers to

Eastern Cape) proceed to St Michaels, Uvongo, Manaba, opposite Emoyeni Centre (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape

: Bizana, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns and Umtata), proceed along Marine Drive, turn right into R620

proceed turn left into R61 proceed to Ramsgate, South Broom (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape) proceed to Port

Edward turn right into Port Edward bus and taxi rank (pick up passengers to Eastern Cape : Bizana and beyond) turn

back to R61 proceed to Bizana

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) -

ecbrcortd396(3000W822027Q10048256)From Bizana turn left into R61 to Port Shepstone proceed along N2 Freeway via

Isipingo, Reunion, Swinton Taxi rank (drop passengers) / proceed past Rossburgh into Market Road Rank 59 (drop

passengers) / turn into R102 proceed to Verulam, Tongaat and Stanger to Durban Drop and pick up passengers) and

return.

7.1.1.4.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umtata (Via Point 1), Umtata (Via Point 2), Idutywa (Via Point 3), Butterworth

(Destination) - ecbrcortd390(3000W831002F10048253)From Bizana Taxi rank proceed along R61 join R56 to Phakade

turn left into N2 to Mt Ayliff, Mt Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth (drop and pick up passengers and

return)

7.1.1.5.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Via Point 1), Carletonville (Via Point 2),

Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd394(3000W86100IN10048254)From Bizana Taxi Rank turn right into R61 proceed to

Magusheni turn into R56 proceed to Phakade turn right into N2 proceed via Kokstad (drop and pick passengers) proceed

to Umzimkhulu R56 (pick up JHB passengers), proceed via Ixopo, Richmond and Pietermaritzburg turn into N3 proceed

to Harrismith turn into N5 proceed to Bethlehem, Senekal, Winburg turn right into N1 proceed via Welkom (drop and pick

up passengers) return along same route to Bizana / proceed into N1 to Johannesburg (drop and pick passengers)

proceed into N14 to Carletonville proceed to Rustenburg (drop and pick up passengers) and return to Bizana along same

routes.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd391(3000W83100HF10048251)From Bizana

Taxi rank join R61 to Flagstaff, Lusikisiki / Qaukeni Great Place, Port St Johns and return.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd393(3000W83100LL10048252)From Bizana Taxi

Rank join R61 to Nomlacu turn right to Harding, Rietvlei and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) -

ecbrcortd387(3000W82206FG10048249)Bizana Taxi rank turn into R61 to Ntlakhwe, Redoubt, Lukholo, Bulala, Wild

Coast Mzamba proceed to Port Edward Bus and Taxi rank (drop and pick up passengers along R61 to Bizana).

7.1.1.9.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) -

ecbrcortd388(3000W82206FG10048250)Bizana Taxi rank turn into R61 to Plangeni turn left towards Entangeni turn right

to Scambeni, proceed to Greenville Hospital (drop and pick up passengers along the way and return). From Greenville

Hospital proceed to Cwaka, Hlolweni, Jolomba, Zikhuba, Sea View Store to Port Edward and return.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12818

5

2) Real Bheki Mjweni 7101025635086 3) Imizizi A/A, Private Bag 636, Bizana, 4800 Bizana Taxi

Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)

6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes

Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along

R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join

R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From

Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,

Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along

R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick

up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main

taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via

the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main7.1.1.5.

171



	4236	 No. 40438	 GOVERNMENT GAZETTE, 25 November 2016

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From

Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,

Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main

taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank

along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.8.

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61

join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana

main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg

(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi

rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via

Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61

join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 

Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank

to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank

along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi

rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to

Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank

to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank

to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi

rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana

taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank

to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi

rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to

Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61

later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi

rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana

main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2
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Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4
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Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12818
6

2) M. MADEBE 8205315723087 3) IMIZIZI/AA, BIZANA, BIZANA, 4800 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4.

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.7.

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.8.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.1

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.1
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Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4
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Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12820
4

2) M NOMKUCA 7910115760087 3) P.O. BOX 126, MOUNT FRERE, MOUNT FRERE,
5090 MOUNT FRERE TAXI OWNERS ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Frere (Destination) - ECBRCAND0031(3100O33100O300192934)From Rural areas: Sipetu,
Ncumbe, Zinyosini, Chibini, Tsolo, Beja, Notanaza, Mpemba, Cabane, Mahamane,  Lukholweni, Nqalweni, Ngwetsheni,
njijini, Mvuzi, Badibanise, Mvenyane, Tyiweni, Sihlahleni, Cabazi, Mbodleni to authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank and
return

7.1.1.1.

Mount Frere (Origin), Rustenburg Taxi Rank(Rustenburg) (Destination) -
ECBRCND0037(3100O36000YJ10192935)From authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Rustenburg join N2 towards
Kokstad, join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Howick, join N3 towards Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Villiers,
Warden, Secunda Voslorus, Boksburg, or join N2 towards, Qumbu, join R396 towards Tsolo via Maclear, join R56 via
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley East, Aliwal North, join N6 towards Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1 towards
Winburg, Kroonstad, Heilbron, Koppies, Vredefort, Parys, Sasolburg, Vanderbjlpark, Vereeniging, Foschiville,
Carletonville, Westoneria, Randfontein, Soweto, Evaton, Heidelburg, Nigel, Germiston, Springs, Johannesburg,
Krugersdorp or join R30, towards Brandfort, Theunessen, Virginia, Welkom, Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Wolmaranstad,
Orkney, Klerksdorp, Stilfontein, Potchesfstroom, Ventersdorp, Koster to Rusternburg mines and return back either way

7.1.1.2.

Mount Frere (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ECBRCAND0036(3100O34000WB10192936)From authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Cape Town join N2 towards
Qumbu, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth, East London, join R72 towards Port Alfred, Alexandria or towards Komga, King
William's Town, Peddie, Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Storms River, Plettenbergbay, Knysna, George or
towards Engcobo, Cofimvaba, Queenstown, Tarkastad, Cradock, Graaff-Reinet, Arbedeen, Pearston, Mosselbay,
Riversdale, Swellendam, Somerset West, or Lainsberg, Worcester, Robertson, Paarl, Stellenbosch, Belville, Khayelitsha,
Nyanga, Phillipi to Cape Town and return back either way.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Frere (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcand0030(3100O32206LS10193680)From
authorized Mount Frere Taxi Rank to Durban join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Ntabankulu, Kokstad, join R56 via Umzimkhulu,
Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, or join R61 via Bizana, Port Edward, Margate, Portshepstone, Hibberdam, join N2 via
Amanzimtoti, Umzinto, Scottburgh to Durban CBD and return back either way.

7.1.1.4.
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Mount Frere (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcand030(3100O32206LS10047065)From Mount
Frere taxi rank join N2 via Kokstad R56 turn right via Harding, Port Shepstone to Durban Berea Park rank and return on
the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Frere (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcand031(3100O321009Z10047066)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2
via Mount Ayliff to Kokstad and back on the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Frere (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand032(3100O33100LI10047067)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2
via Qumbu to Umtata and return on the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Frere (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcand033(3100O33100KI00047068)From Mount Frere taxi rank join
N2 then turn right join T119 to Tabankulu taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Frere (Origin), Qumbu (Destination) - ecbrcand034(3100O33100NG10047069)From Mount Frere taxi rank, join N2
to Qumbu and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Frere (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcand035(3100O33100O600047070)From Mount Frere taxi rank join
N2 to Mount Ayliff taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Frere (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) - ecbrcand036(3100O332001H10047071)From
Mount Frere taxi rank, join N2 via Qumbu, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth then turn right join R61 via Komga, King
William’s Town, Peddie, Grahamstown to Port Elizabeth and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Frere (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
ecbrcand037(3100O312059J10047072)From Mount Frere taxi rank join N2 to R56 via Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg
join N3 via Howick, Estcourt, Harrismith, Secunda to Johannesburg Park City and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12820
9

2) ZN Nyikiza 5707275726086 3) 98 North Street, Office no.1, Matatiele, 4730 Matatiele
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB54890 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,

7.1.1.4.
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Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS

7.1.1.1
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CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS

7.2.1.6.
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EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

1) AOECANLB12821
3

2) ZN Nyikiza 5707275726086 3) 98 North Street, Office no.1, Matatiele, 4730 Matatiele
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB24578 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 18 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.
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Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,

7.1.1.1
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Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER

7.2.1.5.
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TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.2.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.8.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.2.1.9.

1) AOECANLB12822
8

2) ZN Nyikiza 5707275726086 3) 98 North Street, Office no.1, Matatiele, 4730 Matatiele
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB17905 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 18 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND

7.1.1.4.
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RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,

7.1.1.1
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Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.2.1.4.
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ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.6.

1) AOECANLB12824
5

2) R.N. Nodwengu 6209281035080 3) Amangutyani A/A, P.O. BIZANA, BIZANA, 4800 Bizana
Taxi Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg

7.1.1.1
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(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.3
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Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Lubunde (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd217(31001F320AJG00047316)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Lubunde via Nyaka (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12824
7

2) FREEMAN MAFILIKA 9311285829083 3) P.O. BOX 19, MOUNT AYLIFF, MOUNT AYLIFF, 4735
Mount Ayliff Taxi Owner’s Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Port Elizabeth (Blue Horizon Bay) (Destination) - ecbrcand046(3100O632001H10047081)From
Mount Ayliff taxi rank turn right take N2 Kokstad, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Umtata, East London, Port Elizabeth and return
on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Tsolo (Destination) - ecbrcand047(3100O63100L010047082)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank turn left
take N2 to T4 Tsolo.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcand038(3100O63100KI00047073)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join
N2 turn left join T19 to Tabankulu taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Ayliff Rural (Ntabankulu Rural) (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcand0505(320B1H30024G00198568)From
Singeni, Bless, Ntsimbini, Mbhedula, Nonkubazo, Madolwana, Myasa, Nkwalini, Fikeni, Nompilo, Manxiweni, Kwazulu,
Manzamnyama, Kiliyeni, Mshibeni, Tshaliwana, Mndela, Malala, Zion, Mhlangwana, Thethe, Posini, Mission to Flagstaff

7.1.1.4.
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taxi rank or from Sidakeni, Cabazana, Nkanji, Lubaleko, Sipolweni, Ntlavini, Gogela, Sihlahleni, Ndzongiseni, Mpompeni
to Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Kokstad Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand500(3100O620018910131318)From Mount Ayliff taxi
rank turn left join N2 to Kokstad and return the same route. (NB: drop-off and pick-up until the borders of Eastern Cape
then drop-off only en-route to Kokstad)

7.1.1.5.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Mount Fletcher (Destination) - ecbrcand048(3100O63100EH10047083)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank
turn rightr take N2 to R61 Flagstaff, Bizana, Lusikisiki, R56 Umzimkulu, Matatiele, Mount Fletcher taxi rank and return on
the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Standerton (Destination) - ecbrcand049(3100O68100JS10047084)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank take
N2 to R56 to Pietermaritzburg, Durban, take N3 to Johannesburg, Pretoria, Secunda taxi rank and return on the same
route.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcand0503(30024G4000WB10198558)From
Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank turn left and join N2 via Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, turn right and
join R63 via Komgo Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, or join R72 towards Port Alfred, Alexandria,
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Jeffreys Bay, Humansdorp, Storms River, Tsitsikama, Plettenbergbay, Knysna, George, or
via Engcobo, Cofimvaba, Queenstown, Tarkastad, Cradock, Graaff-Reinet, Beautford West, Arbedeen, Pearston,
Mosselbay, Riversdale, Swellendam, Somerset West, or via Lainsberg, Worcester, Robertson, Paarl, Stellenbosch,
Bellvile, Khayelitsha, Nyanga, Phillipi to Cape Town Taxi Rank and return either way

7.1.1.8.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand0504(30024G20018410198565)From Mount Ayliff Taxi
Rank turn right and join N2 towards Kokstad, Harding, Zingolweni, Port Shepstone or turn left towards Phakade,
Magusheni or turn left and join R61 via Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Scottleburg,
join N2 via Mzinto, Manzimtoti, Isipingo, Zimbuzini, or via Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Pinetown to
Durban Taxi Rank and return either way.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcand0502(30024G6100IN10198554)From Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank
join N2 via Kokstad, Frinklin, Swartburg, Underburg, Howick, turn left and join N3 or via Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and drop off and pick up at the taxi rank, via Mooi River, Escourt, Ladysmith, Harrismith, Warden, turn
left towards Vrede, Volksrust, Standerton, Secunda taxi rank and drop off and pick up, via Bethal, Vriedi, Ogies, Witbank,
or join N3 via Villiers, Boksburg, Germiston, Volsvorus taxi rank and drop off and pick up, via Selby taxi rank, Soweto and
drop off and pick up, via Johannesburg taxi rank, drop off and pick up, Magaliesburg or towards Mount Free, Qumbu,
Tsolo, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Barkly East, Lady Grey,via Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepenaar, Ladybrand, or via Jamestown,
Alliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, Kroonstad, Heilborn, Koppies, Vredefort, Parys,
Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Verneerging, Foschville, Carltonville, Evaton, Randfontein to Rustenburg Mines and return
either way

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12824
8

2) Milton, Manene Sibulawa 44052054860843) P. O. Box 38803, Matatiele, Eastern Cape, 4730
Matatiele Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB54884 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,

7.1.1.3.
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Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1
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Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.3.
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Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.2.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,

7.2.1.1
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Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.2.1.1

1) AOECANLB12825
1

2) TEBOHO STEVEN MOREBANE
7711175301089

3) 107 NORTH STREET, BOXER BUILDING,
MATATIELE, 4730 Matatiele Uncedo Service Taxi
Association

4) LECANLB79246 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,7.1.1.8.
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Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1
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Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.6.

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.2.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,

7.2.1.9.
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Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

1) AOECANLB12828
7

2) SHADRACK KHETHUKUTHULA
SIBOYANA 8008126017081

3) P.O. BOX 131, MALUTI, MALUTI, 4730 Matatiele
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB79273 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT

7.1.1.2.
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WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking

7.1.1.1
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Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,

7.2.1.1.
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Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.2.1.4.

1) AOECANLB12829
1

2) Roderico, Benjamin, Harry King
7602185165087

3) P. O. Box 38706, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 Matatiele
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB88368 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 21 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.
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Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas

7.1.1.1
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Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.2.1.5.
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Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.2.1.1
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1) AOECANLB12829
2

2) Roderico, Benjamin, Harry King
7602185165087

3) P. O. Box 38706, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 Matatiele
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB17000 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele7.1.1.9.
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Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE7.1.1.1
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TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.2.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal

7.2.1.9.
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North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.1

1) AOECANLB12830
3

2) ERASMUS MABOEA KHIBA
7809075496080

3) P.O. Box 843, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 MATATIELE
DRAKENSBERG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN00005(30012Z1001S010192440)From Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56, join R394 towards Franklin, join R617 via
Underberg, Bulwer, Boston, Mphophomeni, join N3 via Howick, Mooi Rivier, Estcourt, Harrismith, Warden, Heidelberg,
Voolslorus, Natalspruit OR join N11 via Ladysmith, Newcastle, Volksrust join R50 via Perdekop, Sternderton, join R546
via Charles, Cilliers, Embalenhle, Evander, Secunda, join R547 via Kinross, Kriel, Van Dyksdrift, Ogies, Witbank OR join
R580 via Leandra, devon, Springs, OR join 103 via Vrede OR join N5 via Kestelll, Bethlehem, Paul Roux, Senekal, join
R70 via Ventersburg, Hennerman, Virginia, join R73 via Welkom, jon R30 via Bothaville, Orkney, klerksdorp,
Ventersdorp, Rustenburg OR join R54 via Vereeniging, join R28, join R501 via Carletonville, OR via Westonoria,
Randfontein, Krugersdorp, join R24 via Magaliesburg OR join M2 West OR via Mt Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58
via Barkly East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1, R30 via Brandfort,
Theunisson OR join R26 via Zastron, Wepener, Hobbhouse, Ladybrand, Clocolan, join R708 via Marquad, Winburg to
Johannesburg and back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN00007(30012Z4000QB10192442)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
join R72 via Port Alfred, Alexandria OR join R63 via Komga, Kei Road, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 via Peddie
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Knysna, George, Mossel Bay, Riversdale, Hidelburg, Swellendam, Caledon,
Somerset East, Bellville, Nyanga OR join R396 via Cala Lady Frere, Queenstown, join R61 via Tarkastad, Cradock, join
N9 via Graaff-Reinet, Abadeen OR via Beaufort West, join N1 via Leeugamka, Prince Albert, Laingsburg, Touws River,
Woocester, join R43 via Villiersdorp, Grabouw, join N2 OR via Indwe, Dordrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join
N9, join N10 via Hanover, join N1 via Richmond, Three Sisters, join R300 to Cape Town and return back to Matatiele

7.1.1.2.

206



			   STAATSKOERANT, 25 November 2016	 No. 40438	 4271

This gazette is also available free online at www.gpwonline.co.za

either way

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00006(30012Z20018410192441)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdarville, Kokstad, Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzbrg OR join Umlaas
Road, join N3 via Cato Ridge, Harmmersdale, Pinetown OR join N2 via Harding, Portshepstone, Umkomaas,
Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Montclair, Clairwood, Rossburgh to Durban and return back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00008(30012Z1000Z310207840)From
Matatiele taxi rank join R56 to Mt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 to Barkley East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North,then
join N6 to Rouxville, Smithfield, reddersburg, Bloemfontein, drop and pickup at railway station then join N1 and join r30 tp
Brandfort, Theunissen, Meriespruit in Virginia to Mothusi taxi rank drop and pickup then join R30 via Bothaville, Orkney,
Klerksdorp,Ventersdorp, Rustenburg, or join R54 voa Vereniging join R28 then join R501 via Caltonville or via
Westonaria, Randforntein, Krugersdorp join R24 via, Magaliesburg,or join M2 west or viaMt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot,
join R58 via Barkley east, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1,then R30
via Brandfort, Theunissen or join R26 via Zastron ,Wepenaar, Hobhouse, Ladybrand,Clocolan join R708 via Marquad,
Winburg, to Johannesburg drop and pickkup and return on the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187227)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00003(30012Z30012Z00192438)QUEENS
MERCY VIA MZONGWANA, MAKHOBA, MAFUBE, MAKOMORENG, NKAU, PONTSENG, SIBI, TSITA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00001(3100D630012Z00187218)FROM
BETHESDA VIA LIKHETLANE, LUPINDO, MPHARANE, MASOPHA, PABALLONG, QHOBOSHEANENG,
THABA-CHICHA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187228)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00004(30012Z30012Z00192439)From
Mvenyane Mission,via T15, Epiphang, Lukholweni, Nyaniso, Bhubesi, Mango, Nyanzela, Pholile, Zitapile, Pontsheng,
Qhobosheaneng, Smonkong, Paballong, Dihaseng, Mechachaneng, Kweqana, Mateleng, Thabachicha, Ditichereng,
Mariazell, Masupha, Mohapi, Mpharaoe, Kgubetswana, Queen's Marcy, Nkau, Pontsheng, Mapfontein, Tsita,
Makomoreng, Mabua, St Paul, Delamore Farm, Sam Kerk Farm, Moyaneng, Sketlane, Mehloloaneng, Khoapha, Maluti,
Qacha's Nek, Hardenberg, Mahangu, Mphoshongweni, Ramateliso, Afsondering, Manderston, Taylorville (Chibini),
Pamlaville, Sifolweni, Ngcwengani, Manzi, Mgeni, Goxe, Matias, Mavundleni, Mnceba, Shenxa, Tsoelike, Newresh,
Mazaleni, Sphola, black Diamond, Menin, Bethel, Sihlabeng, Khashule, Leon's Farms to Matatiele and return back either
way.

7.1.1.9.

1) AOECANLB12830
4

2) ERASMUS MABOEA KHIBA
7809075496080

3) P.O. Box 843, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 MATATIELE
DRAKENSBERG TAXI ASSOCIATION

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00004(30012Z30012Z00192439)From
Mvenyane Mission,via T15, Epiphang, Lukholweni, Nyaniso, Bhubesi, Mango, Nyanzela, Pholile, Zitapile, Pontsheng,
Qhobosheaneng, Smonkong, Paballong, Dihaseng, Mechachaneng, Kweqana, Mateleng, Thabachicha, Ditichereng,
Mariazell, Masupha, Mohapi, Mpharaoe, Kgubetswana, Queen's Marcy, Nkau, Pontsheng, Mapfontein, Tsita,
Makomoreng, Mabua, St Paul, Delamore Farm, Sam Kerk Farm, Moyaneng, Sketlane, Mehloloaneng, Khoapha, Maluti,
Qacha's Nek, Hardenberg, Mahangu, Mphoshongweni, Ramateliso, Afsondering, Manderston, Taylorville (Chibini),
Pamlaville, Sifolweni, Ngcwengani, Manzi, Mgeni, Goxe, Matias, Mavundleni, Mnceba, Shenxa, Tsoelike, Newresh,
Mazaleni, Sphola, black Diamond, Menin, Bethel, Sihlabeng, Khashule, Leon's Farms to Matatiele and return back either
way.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187228)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00003(30012Z30012Z00192438)QUEENS
MERCY VIA MZONGWANA, MAKHOBA, MAFUBE, MAKOMORENG, NKAU, PONTSENG, SIBI, TSITA TO MATATIELE

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00002(30012Z20018410187227)MATATIELE
TO DURBAN VIA CLERMONT

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand00001(3100D630012Z00187218)FROM7.1.1.5.
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BETHESDA VIA LIKHETLANE, LUPINDO, MPHARANE, MASOPHA, PABALLONG, QHOBOSHEANENG,
THABA-CHICHA TO MATATIELE

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Johannesburg Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00008(30012Z1000Z310207840)From
Matatiele taxi rank join R56 to Mt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 to Barkley East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North,then
join N6 to Rouxville, Smithfield, reddersburg, Bloemfontein, drop and pickup at railway station then join N1 and join r30 tp
Brandfort, Theunissen, Meriespruit in Virginia to Mothusi taxi rank drop and pickup then join R30 via Bothaville, Orkney,
Klerksdorp,Ventersdorp, Rustenburg, or join R54 voa Vereniging join R28 then join R501 via Caltonville or via
Westonaria, Randforntein, Krugersdorp join R24 via, Magaliesburg,or join M2 west or viaMt Fletcher Maclear, Ugie, Elliot,
join R58 via Barkley east, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1,then R30
via Brandfort, Theunissen or join R26 via Zastron ,Wepenaar, Hobhouse, Ladybrand,Clocolan join R708 via Marquad,
Winburg, to Johannesburg drop and pickkup and return on the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ECBRCAN00007(30012Z4000QB10192442)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join N2 via Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
join R72 via Port Alfred, Alexandria OR join R63 via Komga, Kei Road, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 via Peddie
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Knysna, George, Mossel Bay, Riversdale, Hidelburg, Swellendam, Caledon,
Somerset East, Bellville, Nyanga OR join R396 via Cala Lady Frere, Queenstown, join R61 via Tarkastad, Cradock, join
N9 via Graaff-Reinet, Abadeen OR via Beaufort West, join N1 via Leeugamka, Prince Albert, Laingsburg, Touws River,
Woocester, join R43 via Villiersdorp, Grabouw, join N2 OR via Indwe, Dordrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join
N9, join N10 via Hanover, join N1 via Richmond, Three Sisters, join R300 to Cape Town and return back to Matatiele
either way

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ECBRCAN00005(30012Z1001S010192440)From Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56, join R394 towards Franklin, join R617 via
Underberg, Bulwer, Boston, Mphophomeni, join N3 via Howick, Mooi Rivier, Estcourt, Harrismith, Warden, Heidelberg,
Voolslorus, Natalspruit OR join N11 via Ladysmith, Newcastle, Volksrust join R50 via Perdekop, Sternderton, join R546
via Charles, Cilliers, Embalenhle, Evander, Secunda, join R547 via Kinross, Kriel, Van Dyksdrift, Ogies, Witbank OR join
R580 via Leandra, devon, Springs, OR join 103 via Vrede OR join N5 via Kestelll, Bethlehem, Paul Roux, Senekal, join
R70 via Ventersburg, Hennerman, Virginia, join R73 via Welkom, jon R30 via Bothaville, Orkney, klerksdorp,
Ventersdorp, Rustenburg OR join R54 via Vereeniging, join R28, join R501 via Carletonville, OR via Westonoria,
Randfontein, Krugersdorp, join R24 via Magaliesburg OR join M2 West OR via Mt Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58
via Barkly East, Lady Grey, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, join N1, R30 via Brandfort,
Theunisson OR join R26 via Zastron, Wepener, Hobbhouse, Ladybrand, Clocolan, join R708 via Marquad, Winburg to
Johannesburg and back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ECBRCAN00006(30012Z20018410192441)From
Matatiele Taxi Rank join R56 via Cerdarville, Kokstad, Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzbrg OR join Umlaas
Road, join N3 via Cato Ridge, Harmmersdale, Pinetown OR join N2 via Harding, Portshepstone, Umkomaas,
Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Montclair, Clairwood, Rossburgh to Durban and return back to Matatiele either way.

7.1.1.9.
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1) AOECANLB12797
3

2) Z MTOLO 5509185219081 3) PO BOX 601, BIZANA, BIZANA, 4800 Bizana Taxi
Owners Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Bizana (Origin), Stanger (KwaDukuza/Stanger) (Destination) - ecbrcortd237(31001F22027Q10047336)From Bizana main
taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Stanger (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Bizana (Origin), Tongaat CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd236(31001F2202H110047335)From Bizana main
Taxi rank along R61 later join N2 to Tongaat (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.2.

Bizana (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcortd235(31001F2206LS10047334)Brom Bizana main
taxi rank along R61, later join N2 via R102 to Isipingo, Joyner Road, R146 to Durban (Drop off and pick up).  Return via
the same route.

7.1.1.3.

Bizana (Origin), Umzinto (Scottburgh/Umzinto North) (Destination) - ecbrcortd234(31001F22066V10047333)Brom Bizana
main taxi rank along R61, later join N2 turn left to Umzinto (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4.

Bizana (Origin), Margate (Destination) - ecbrcortd233(31001F2100CY10047332)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
to Margate (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.5.

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd241(31001F22068T10047340)From Bizana
main taxi rank along R61 join R56 to Pakade, turn right to join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond to Pietermaritzburg
(Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Bizana (Origin), Mbongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd228(31001F320AJQ00047327)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbongweni (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Bizana (Origin), Mfuneli (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd227(31001F320AJP00047326)From Bizana taxi rank to
Mfuneli (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Bizana (Origin), Gqandashe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd226(31001F320AJO00047325)From Bizana taxi
rank to Madadane via Gqandashe (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Bizana (Origin), Greenville Store (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd225(31001F320AJN00047324)From Bizana
taxi rank to Greenville via Nobamba JSS, Greenville Store (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntlozelo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd224(31001F320AJM00047323)From Bizana taxi rank
to Gumzana via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni, White City and Ntlozelo (Drop off and pick up) and return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), White City (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd223(31001F320AJL00047322)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntlozelo via Ntsingizi, Khotsho, Mgqeni and White City (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ntsimbini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd222(31001F320AJK00047321)From Bizana taxi rank
to Ntsimbini (Drop off and pick up)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Kwa Khanyayo (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd221(31001F320AJJ00047320)From Bizana taxi
rank to Kwa Khanyayo (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd220(31001F320AJI00047319)From Bizana taxi rank to
Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Baleni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd219(31001F320AJI00047318)From Bizana taxi rank
along R61, Port Edward and turn right at Bulala to Baleni (Drop off and pick up) Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Ladysmith/Emnambithi (Destination) - ecbrcortd242(31001F2100BF10047341)From Bizana main taxi
rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade, turn right join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, join N3 via
Pietermaritzburg to Howick, Escort, Ladysmith, Bekkersdal (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Dindini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd214(31001F320AJD00047313)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Dindini (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.1

Bizana (Origin), Mkhandlwini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd213(31001F320AJC00047312)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ludeke Mission, Mdikiso, Nkantolo, Nkantsheni, Klakville, Gqungebe, Slangwe and Mkhandlwini (Drop off and
Pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.1
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Bizana (Origin), Mbhobheni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd212(31001F320AJB00047311)From Bizana taxi
rank to Mbhobheni (Drop off and pick up) Return via same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ntshamathe (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd211(31001F320AJA00047310)From Bizana taxi
rank to Ntshamathe (Drop off and pick up) return via same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Ndunge (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd210(31001F320AJ900047309)From Bizana taxi rank to
Ndunge

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Jali (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd209(31001F320AJ800047308)From Bizana Taxi Jali (Drop
off and pick up and return via the same route)

7.1.1.2

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Destination) -
ecbrcortd043(3000W83000W800046734)From Bizana taxi rank to Ludeke, turn right Slangwe, Nkantolo and return

7.1.1.2

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd042(3000W831001F00046732)From Bizana Taxi rank
at Plangeni turn left to Nyaka, Ntangeni, turn right to Scambeni, Greenville and return with passengers

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Port Edward (Umtamvuma/Port Edward) (Destination) - ecbrcortd041(31001F2206FG10046731)From
Bizana Taxi rank along R61 Ntakhwe, Reboudt, Lukholo, Lugwijini, Pelepele, Casino, Port Edward

7.1.1.2

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd040(3000W831001F00046730)From Bizana taxi rank
to any point within Bizana and return

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcortd230(31001F3100O610047329)From Bizana taxi rank along the R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left to Mount Ayliff (Drop off and pick up) return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Makhwantini (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd229(31001F320AJR00047328)From Bizana taxi
rank to Makhwantini drop off and pick up, return via the same route

7.1.1.2

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd232(31001F3100LI10047331)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61 to
Umtata via Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St Johns to Umtata.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcortd231(31001F3100LI10047330)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
later join R56 to Pakade, turn left join N2 to Umtata via Mt Frere and Tsolo.  Drop off and pick up, return via the same
route

7.1.1.3

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Umzimkulu (Destination) - ecbrcortd048(3000W83100LL10046739)From Bizana Taxi
rank join R61 to Nomlacu, turn right to Harding and Umzimkhulu and return.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Ntsingizi (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd215(31001F320AJE00047314)From Bizana main taxi
rank to Ntsingizi (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcortd238(31001F4209SS10047337)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 later join R56 to Pakade and turn left to join N2 to Idutywa, Butterworth, East London,
Port Elizabeth, Cape Town.  (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Harding (Destination) - ecbrcortd239(31001F21007710047338)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join Gundrift road to Harding (drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Izingolweni Rural (Destination) - ecbrcortd240(31001F21008S10047339)From Bizana main taxi rank
along R61 and later turn left to join Mpunzi drift to Izingolweni (Drop off and pick up).  Return via the same route

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Welkom (Destination) - ecbrcortd243(31001F7100MF10047342)From Bizana main taxi rank along R61
join R56 later join N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmon, Pietermaritzburg, Harrismith to Welkom.  (Drop off and pick up). 
Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) - ecbrcortd244(31001F12059J10047343)From
Bizana main taxi rank along R61 join R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Pietermaritzburg, Welkom to Germiston,
Johannesburg (drop off and pickup).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Carletonville (Destination) - ecbrcortd245(31001F11002P10047344)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later, via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Tembisa to Carletonville (drop off and pick
up).  Return via the same route.

7.1.1.3

Bizana (Origin), Rustenburg (Destination) - ecbrcortd246(31001F6100IN10047345)From Bizana main taxi rank along
R61 joins R56 later N2 via Kokstad, Umzimkulu, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, joins N1 via Tembisa, Carletonville, join
R509 to Marikana and Rustenburg.  (Drop off and pick up.)  Return via the same route

7.1.1.4
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Bizana (Origin), Kokstad (Destination) - ecbrcortd047(31001F21009Z10046738)From Bizana join R61 turn right join R56
to Phakade turn right join N2 to Kokstad and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcortd046(3000W83100HF10046737)From Bizana
taxi rank join R61 Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, Port St. Johns and return

7.1.1.4

Bizana Taxi Rank(Bizana) (Origin), Butterworth (Destination) - ecbrcortd045(3000W831002F10046736)From Bizana taxi
rank join R56 to Phakade, join N2 to Mount Aylif, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth and return.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcortd044(31001F31001F00046735)From Bizana to Ludeke turn to Ndlovu,
Mbangweni, Mthayise, Mpisi, Khanyayo, Makwantini, Mngungu, Xholobeni, Gumzana and return with passengers.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Kwandela (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd218(31001F320AJH00047317)From Bizana taxi rank
to Kwandela (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Mbhongweni (Mbizana Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcortd216(31001F320AJF00047315)From Bizana main
taxi rank to Mbhongweni (Drop off and pick up). Return via the same route.

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Pietermaritzburg (PMB/Msunduzi) (Destination) - ecbrcortd004(31001F22068T10046656)From Bizana
taxi rank along R61 to Port Shepstone, join N2 Isipingo - Ezimbuzini to Wema, Durban Market to Pietermaritzburg and
return

7.1.1.4

Bizana (Origin), Port Shepstone (Destination) - ecbrcortd001(31001F2100HE10046648)From Bizana Taxi rank, join R61
to Port Edward, South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Shelly Beach, Oslo Beach, Murburg to Port Shepstone and return

7.1.1.4

1) AOECANLB12825
0

2) XJ MKATI 6609145564086 3) P.O. BOX 71, MOUNT AYLIFF, MOUNT AYLIFF, 4735
Mount Ayliff Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 15 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Rustenburg (Rustenburg) (Destination) - ecbrand504(30024G6204YI10198480)From Mount Ayliff to
Rustenburg.

From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join N2 via Kokstad, Franklin, Swartburg, Underburg, Howick turn left and join N3 or via
Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg and drop off and pick up at the taxi rank, via Mooi River, Escourt,
Ladysmith, Harrismith, Warden, turn left towards Vrede, Volksrust, Standerton, Secunda taxi rank and drop off and pick
up, Bethal, Vriedi, Ogies, Witbnk, or join N3 via Villiers, Boksburg, Germiston, Volsvorus taxi rank and drop off and pick
up, via Seby taxi rank and drop off and pick up, via Johannesburg taxi rank, drop off and pick up, Magaliesburg, or
towards Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Barkly East, Lady Grey, via Sterkspruit, Zastron, Wepenaar,
Ladybrand, or Jamestown, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Reddersburg, Bloemfontein, Kroonstad, Heilbron, Koppies,
Vredefort, Parys, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Verneerging, Foschville, Carletonville, Evaton, Randfontein to Rustenburg
mines and return either way.

7.1.1.1.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand203(30024G20018410198479)From Mount Ayliff to
Durban

From Mount Ayliff Taxi Rank turn right and join N2 towards Kokstad, Harding, Zingolweni, Port Shepstone taxi rank and
drop off and pick up, or turn left towards Phakade, Magusheni or turn left and join R61 via Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward,
South Broom, Ramsgate, Margate, Scottleburg, join N2 via Mzinto, Manzimtoti, Isipingo, Zimbuwini, or via Umzimkulu,
Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Pinetown to Durban taxi rank and return either way.

7.1.1.2.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcand502(30024G4000WB10198477)From
Mount Ayliff to Cape Town

From Mount Ayliff taxi rank turn left and join N2 via Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, Idutywa, Butterworth, turn right
and join R63 via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, or join R72 towards Port Alfred Alexandria,
Grahamstown, Port Elizabeth, Jeffrey Bay, Humansdorp, Storms River, Tsitsikama, Plettenbergbay, Knysna, George, or
via Engcobo, Cofimvaba, Queenstown, Tarkastad, Cradock, Graaff-Reinet, Beaufort West, Arbedeen, Pearston,
Mosselbay, Riversdale, Swellendam, Somerset West, or via Lainsberg, Worcester, Robertson, Paarl, Stellenbosch,
Belville, Khayelitsha, Nyanga, Phillipi to Cape Town taxi rank and return either way.

7.1.1.3.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Durban CBD (Durban Metro) (Destination) - ecbrcand045(3100O62206LS10047080)From Mount
Ayliff taxi rank join N2 turn right pass Harding via Port Shepstone join N2 to Durban Wemmer taxi rank and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.4.
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Mount Ayliff (Origin), Johannesburg Other (Johannesburg South) (Destination) -
ecbrcand044(3100O612059J10047079)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join N2 turn right via Kokstad join R56 pass
Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Richmond via Pietermaritzburg join N3 pass Howick, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Hiddelburg to rank
No.7 Johannesburg and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Standerton (Destination) - ecbrcand043(3100O68100JS10047078)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join
N2 turn right via Kokstad join R56 pass Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Richmond via Pietermaritzburg join N3 pass Howick,
Harrismith, Warden, Vrede, Standerton to Secunda taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.6.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Matatiele (Destination) - ecbrcand041(3100O62100D510047076)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join N2
turn right via Kokstad join R56 pass Cedarville to Matatiele taxi rank and ruturn on the same route.

7.1.1.7.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Port St Johns (Destination) - ecbrcand040(3100O63100HF10047075)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank
join N2 turn right join R61 pass Flagstaff, Lusikisiki to Port St Johns taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.8.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Bizana (Destination) - ecbrcand039(3100O631001F10047074)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join N2 to
R61 to Bizana taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.9.

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Tabankulu (Destination) - ecbrcand038(3100O63100KI00047073)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join
N2 turn left join T19 to Tabankulu taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Mount Ayliff Rural (Ntabankulu Rural) (Origin), Mount Ayliff (Destination) - ecbrcand505(320B1H30024G00198482)Local
Routes

Singeni, Bless, Ntsimbini, Mbhedula, Nonkubazo, Madolwana, Myasa, Nkwalini, Fikeni, Nompilo, Manxiweni, Kwazulu,
Manzamnyama, Kiliyeni, Mshibeni, Tshalilwana, Mndela, Malala, Zion, Mhlangwana, Thethe, Posini, Mission to Flagstaff
taxi rank, or from Sidkeni Cabazana, Nkayi, Lubaleko, Sipolweni, Ntlavin, Gogela, Sihlahleni, Ndzongiseni, Mompeni to
Mount Ayliff taxi rank 

7.1.1.1

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Kokstad Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcand501(3100O620018910131319)From Mount Ayliff taxi
rank turn left to join N2 to Kokstad and return the same route (dropping and picking up until borders of the Eastern Cape
and drop-off only enroute to Kokstad)

7.1.1.1

Mount Ayliff (Origin), Umtata (Destination) - ecbrcand042(3100O63100LI10047077)From Mount Ayliff taxi rank join N2
turn left to Mount Frere taxi rank via Qumbu taxi rank to Umtata taxi rank and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

1) AOECANLB12829
0

2) Roderico, Benjamin, Harry King
7602185165087

3) P. O. Box 38706, Matatiele, Matatiele, 4730 Matatiele
Uncedo Service Taxi Association

4) LECANLB16996 Additional Authority 5) 1 x 13 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and

7.1.1.2.
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return either way on the same routes.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,

7.1.1.1
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turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.1

7.2.)  Current List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.2.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.2.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested
Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

7.2.1.2.
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Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.2.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.4.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.6.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.8.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.2.1.9.

1) AOECANLB12839
6

2) VELILE NDLELA 6807255878086 3) NO. 107 NORTH STREET, BOXER BUILDING OFFICE
1, MATATIELE, 4730 Matatiele Uncedo Service Taxi
Association

4) not available New OL 5) 1 x 16 (Seating)
6) Gazette Number: GGAND-ALFRED2 (10 Nov 2016)

7.1.)  Proposed List of Routes
Minibus taxi-type service7.1.1.)

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan152(30012Z1001S010120250)FROM MATATILE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,TURN LEFT R617 TOWARDS,SWARTBERG, UNDERBURG,BULWER,HOWICK AND JOIN
N3 TOWARDS HARRISMITH,WARDEN,VELLIERS,HEIDELBERG GERMISTON,KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Junction (City of Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan156(30012Z4209J510120255)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 TOWARDS
EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MT FLETCHER AND PASS TO MDENI
JUNCTION,MACLEAR,UGGIE,ELLIOT,DOODRECHT,QUEENSTOWN,TARKASTAD,BEAUFORT
WEST,LYNSBERG,WORCESTER,PAARL,KHAYELITSHA,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.2.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan157(30012Z30014B10120256)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56 DENGAWE,XAXAZANA,ZINGONYAMENI,MT.
FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO KATKOP,MDENI,MACLEAR NTYWENKA,TSOLO,JOIN N2 UMTHATHA AND RETURN
BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.3.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -7.1.1.4.
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ecbrcan158(30012Z1001S010120257)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOIN R56
CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOIN N2 UMZIMKHULU,IXOPO,RICHMOND,PIETERMARTZBURG JOIN N3 TO
MOOIRIVER,ESCOURT HARRISMITH VILLIERS,HEIDELBURG GERMISTON.KATLEHONG JOHANNESBURG AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Nyanga Terminus (Destination) - ecbrcan159(30012Z4000QB10120258)FROM
MATATIELE TAXI RANK TAKE STATION ROAD,JOIN R56 HLOMENDLINI,DENGWANE XAXAZANA
JUNCTION,EZINGONYAMENI JUNCTION,MOUNT FLETCHER JOIN R56 TO MDENI JUNCTION,MACLEAR TURN
RIGHT TO UGGIE,ELLIOT,INDWE,DODRECHT,MOLTENO,STYNSBURG,MIDDLEBURG,GRAAF-REINET,BEAUFORT
WEST,WORCESTER,PAARL,CAPE TOWN AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.5.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Njoli Square Taxi Rank(Port Elizabeth) (Destination) -
ecbrcan160(30012Z30014D10120259)FROM MATATIELE TAXI RANK JOIN R56 TO CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,JOIN N2
TO MT AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO,UMTATA PROCEED TO IDUTYWA,BUTTERWORTH,CROSS KEI RIVER
TO EAST LONDON AND JOIN N2 TO KING WILLIAMSTOWN,PEDDIE,GRAHAMSTOWN,PORT ELIZABETH AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.6.

Matatiele (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan150(3100D530012Z00120131)FROM MATATIELE TAXI
RANK JOIN JAGGER STREET PASS KHOAPA JUNCTION TO MALUTI PROCEED ON GRAVEL ROAD TO
ONGELUKSNEK BORDER POST TO QACHA'SNEK WITHOUT ANY INTENTION TO CROSS THE BORDER AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.7.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Umtata Main Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan151(30012Z30014B10120249)FROM TAXI
RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 PASS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD JOINING N2,PHAKADE TOWARDS MT
AYLIFF,MT. FRERE,QUMBU,TSOLO TO MTHATHA AND RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.8.

Matatiele Rural (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0155(3100D630012Z00229812)From Harry Gwala,
Santini, Hlomendlini, Dengwane, Samkerk, Spamplek, Caba, Silwane, Dondothela, Sigoga, Polile, Xaxazana,
Mangoloaneng, Ezingonyameni, Katkop, Mdeni, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue towards
Khoapa, Ramohokoana, Maluti, drop off and pick up, Nchodu, Mafube, Bellford, Qacha, Border Post, or towards Harry
Gwala Park, Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sigoga, turn left towards Mango, Bethesda, Tshisa, Lukholweni, Mandileni or towards
Kaka's Hill, Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong, taking
Station Road join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return on the same routes.

7.1.1.9.

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Cape Town Taxi Rank(Cape Town) (Destination) -
ecbrcan0150(30012Z4000WB10186175)From Matatiele Taxi Rank, taking station road join R56 towards Ezingonyameni
Junction via Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, Steynsburg, Middelburg, join N10 towards
Hanover, turn right and join N1 towards Richmond, Three Sisters, back to Graaff-Reinet, Arberdeen, Beaufort West,
Prince Albert, Leeu-Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousrivier, Didorens, Worcester, Paarl, Villiersdorp, Hermanus, Stanford,
Kraaifontein, Bellville, Parrow, or join N2 towards Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, Qumbu, Tsolo, Umtata, Idutywa, Butterworth,
Ndabakazi, join R63 towards Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, join N2 towards Peddie, Grahamstown, Cochester,
Port Elizabeth, Humansdorp, Jeffrey's Bay, Plattenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Swellendam, Riversdale, Mosselbay,
Heidelberg, Grabow, Macasa, Khayelitsha, Phillipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Lang, Tigerberg, to Cape Town and
return either way on the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan155(30012Z21004R10120254)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE, KOKSTAD JOINING N2 PASS
HARDING,EZINGOLWENI,PORTSHEPSTONE,JOIN N2 TO SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI TO DURBAN AND
RETURN ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan0151(30012Z20018410186176)From Matatiele
Taxi Rank taking station road and join N2 towards Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Portshepstone, Umzinto, Parkryme,
Scottsburg, Amanzimtoti, Isipingo, Reunion, Clairwood, or join R56 towards Umzimkulu, Ixopo, Rechmond, Umlaas Road
join N3 towards Pinetown, Hammersdale, or join N2 towards Phakade Junction, turn lef via Phepheni, Magusheni,
Ludeke Cross, Bizana, Mzamba, Port Edward to Durban and return either way on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Taxi Rank (Destination) - ecbrcan153(30012Z20018410120252)FROM MATATIELE
TAXI RANK TAKING STATION ROAD JOINING R56 TOWARDS CEDARVILLE,KOKSTAD,PHAKADE JUNCTION
TURN LEFT PASS PHEPHENI,MAGUSHENI,LUDEKE CROSS,BIZANA,MZAMBA,PORT EDWARD,PORTSHEPSTONE
JOIN N2 SCOTTBURGH,AMANZIMTOTI,DURBAN AND TURN BACK ON THE SAME ROUTE.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan154(30012Z21004R10120253)From Matatiele Taxi
rank taking station road joining R56 towards Cedarville, Kokstad joining N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond,
Pietermaritzburg and joining N3 to Pinetown, to Durban and return on the same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele Taxi Rank (Origin), JOHANNESBURG PARK CITY MAIN TAXI RANK (Destination) -
ecbrcan0153(30012Z1001S010186177)Matatiele Taxi Rank taking station road , join R56 towards Cerdaville, Kokstad,
turn left and join R617 towards Swartberg, Underberg, Buluwa, Howick, join N3 towards Escourt, Harrismith, Warden,
Villiers, Heidelberg, Berry Marais, Volsvorus, Katlehong, Germiston, Tembisa, Olifants Road, Diepsloot, Hartbeested

7.1.1.1
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Dam, Marikana, Bleskop, Wonderkop, Northen or  join N2 towards Umzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, join
N3 towards Mooi River, Benoni, Springs, Everton, Vereeniging, Bekkersdal, Kempton Park, Pretoria, Brits, Rustenberg,
or join R56 towards Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Ugie, Elliot, join R58 towards Barkley, Lady Grey, join N6 towards Aliwal
North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersberg, Bloemfontein, Ventersdorp, Kroonstad, Viljoenskroon, Orkeney, Klerksdorp, join
N12 towards Stilfontein, Potchefstroon, Foschville, Westonoria, Lenesia, or join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen,
Virginia, Welkom, Odendaal, Bothaville, Sasolburg, Vanderbylpark, Carltonville to Johannesburg Park City and return
either way on the same routes.

Matatiele Rural (Matatiele Rural) (Origin), Matatiele Taxi Rank (Destination) -
ecbrcan0154(320B1J30012Z00186178)From  Dengwane, Xaxazana, Mangoloaneng, Ezingolweni, Katkop, Mdemu, or
towards Koapa, Ramohlakoana, Maluti, Uchodu,  Mafube, Bellford, Qhacha, Border Post or towards Harry Gwala,
Hlomendlini, Magadla, Sgoga, turn left towards Mmango, Bethesda, Tshusa, Lukholweni Mandileni or towards Kaka's Hill,
Mvenyane, Colana, Mgungundlovu, or towards Itsokolele, Dark City, Tsepisong, Masakala, Khohlong taking station road
join R56 to Matatiele Taxi Rank and return  on the same roues.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Durban Metro (Destination) - ecbrcan0156(3100D521004R10229814)From Matatiele via Cedarville,
Kokstad, drop off and pick up, return on the same route, or continue via Harding, Ezingolweni, Marburg, Port Shepstone,
Umzinto, Park Ryne, Scottburg, Amanzimtoti, isipingo, drop off and pick up, and continue to Reunion, Clairwood to
Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Umlaas
Road, Hammersdale, Pinetown to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up, or from Matatiele via Cedarville, Kokstad, Phakade
Junction, Magusheni, Flagstaff, Lusikisiki, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Bizana, Mzamba, Port
Edward, Ramsgate, Uvongo, Shelly Beach, Margate, Port Shepstone to Durban Metro, drop off and pick up and return on
the same routes.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Northam (Rustenburg Rural) (Destination) - ecbrcan0157(3100D56209YG10229816)From Matatiele
via Cedarville, Kokstad, Swartberg, Underburg, Bulwer, Howick, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers,
Heidelburg, Berry, Marais, Voslorus, Katlehong, Germiston, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or
continue to Jahannesburg Parkstation, or continue via Kempton Park, Thembisa, drop off and pick up, and return on the
same route, or continue to Pretoria, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Cerdarville,
Kokstad, UMzimkhulu, Ixopo, Richmond, Pietermaritzburg, Mooi River, Escourt, Harrismith, Warden, Villiers, Heidelburg,
Springs, Benoni, Kempton Park, Midrand, Diepsloot, Hartbeesport, Brits, Wonderkop, Marikana, drop off and pick up,
Bleskop, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, and continue to Rustenburg Metro, drop off pick up and
continue to Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Maclear,
Ugie, Elliot, Barkley, Lady Grey, Herchell Sterkspruit, Aliwal North, Rouxville, Smithfield, Redersburg, Bloemfontein,
Ventersburg, Kroonstad, Sasolburg, Vanderbyl Park, Vereeniging, Carletonville, Westonoria, Krugersdorp, Magaliesburg,
Rustenburg, drop off and pick up, or continue to join R30 towards Bramford, Theunissen, Virginia, Welkom,
Odendaalsrus, Bothaville, Klerksdorp, Ventersdorp, Derby, Rustenburg, Northem, drop off and pick up and return on the
same route.

7.1.1.1

Matatiele (Origin), Cape Town CBD (City of Cape Town) (Destination) - ecbrcan0158(3100D54209SS10229817)From
Matatiele via Cerdaville, Kokstad, Mount Ayliff, Mount Frere, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or
continue via Qumbu, Tsolo, Mthatha, drop off and pick up or continue via Dutywa, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher,
drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or continue via Maclear, drop off and pick up, and return on the same
route, or continue via Ugie, Mthatha, or from Matatiele, Mount Fletcher, Maclear, Tsolo, Mthatha, Dutywa, Butterworth,
East London, drop off and pick up and return on the same route, or via Komga, Bisho, King William's Town, Peddie,
Grahamstown, Colchester, Port Elizabeth, drop off and pick up, and return on the same route, or continue via Jeffrey's
Bay, Humansdorp, Plettenberg Bay, Knysna, George, Riversdale, Mossel Bay, Heldeberg, Grabouw, Macassa,
Khayeletsha, Philipi, Nyanga Terminus, Gugulethu, Langa, Tygerberg to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and return to
Matatiele, or from Matatiele via Mount Fletcher, Ugie, Elliot, Indwe, Doodrecht, Molteno, join N10 via Hanover, Richmond,
Three Sisters, Graaff Reinet, Aberdeen, Beaufort West, Prince Albert, Leeu Gamga, Leinsberg, Tousriver, Dedorens,
Worster, Paarl, Villiesdorp, Hermanus, Stanford, Kraaifontein, Belville, Parrow to Cape Town, drop off and pick up and
return on the same route.

7.1.1.1
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